
MINUTES OF ZONING, PLANNING, BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 
& 

SOLID WASTE MEETING 

The Zoning, Planning, Board of Adjustment and Solid waste Commit
tees met jointly on the lOth day of January 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in 
the meeting room in the Pierce County Highway Department building 
in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Marge Baldwin, Chuck Kline, carl Braunreiter, 
Francis Coulson, Ritz Kozak, Jim Johnson and Walter Schade. 

Others present: Steven Raith and Jim Hulbert. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Marge Baldwin. 

Minutes of the December 13th, 1989 meeting were approved as 
distributed. Next Zoning meeting is scheduled for January 24th, 
1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department building. 

Vouchers were signed and approved on a motion by Chuck Kline; 
seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

The Zoning car is in for repair. Estimates were received from 
various repair stations. Repair estimate is $1, 600. oo. A re
built engine is being planned to be installed. It was suggested 
checking into finding a car that was in an accident and purchase 
the engine from that. Steve was directed to check into this. 

Discussion regarding the purchasing of a new vehicle for the 
Zoning Office. Repair statistics from "Consumer Report" were 
reviewed. More vehicles will be checked into. 

The Zoning meeting was recessed by Chairperson Marge Baldwin. 

Chairperson Chuck Kline called the Board of Adjustment to order. 

Lawton Store, Inc., Jerry Steien, after-the-fact setback variance 
for alteration~ to existing business in Ellsworth Township. 
Steve stated that an adjoining property owner, Mrs. Clarence 
Sather, has indicated no objections. Rick Dickson, Department of 
Transportation was present to state that he has no objection if 
no construction is closer to the road then what is there already. 
Construction was started and completed already. Mr. Steien was 
present to explain that the work was done as repair work was 
needed to the existing foundation. The existing building had 
concrete steps that were replaced with a new wooden deck. A 
lean-to addition was removed and replaced. 

Motion by Marge Baldwin to approve the variance request as no 
objections have been received and no addition encroachment is 
being added; seconded by Francis Coulson. Discussion regarding 
what would happen if there were any changes in the road. Motion 
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carried. 

Board of Adjustment meeting wad adjourned by Chairperson Chuck 
Kline. 

Zoning, Planning and Solid Waste meeting was called back to order 
by Chairperson Marge Baldwin. 

Bill Holst - conditional use permit for temporary storage of 
demotion debris in Diamond Bluff Township. The public hearing 
notice was read. William P.E. Nelson, engineer for Mr. Holst, 
was present to discuss the request. Mr. Nelson stated that the 
site, which is near the closed landfill, is going to be used to 
stockpile demolition debris from Mr. Holst's business. In the 
near future, Mr. Holst will be making a request for a new demoli
tion debris site for 50,000 cubic yards or less, west of his 
shop, after DNR approval and because this site is not operation
al. He is asking to store 2,500 cubic yards of material for a 
period not to . exceed 6 months. DNR has granted approval with 
conditions that it is for demo debris only. No hazardous wastes 
will be stored. A greater quantity could possibility be granted 
within the 6 months depending on operation of the site. Mr. 
Holst will be required to legally remove the debris if it is not 
operated correctly. The debris must be placed in an approved 
site at the end of the six months. 

Questions about what percent of material is coming from out of 
state. Mr. Holst stated that probably 75% of the debris will be 
from Minnesota. 

Jim stated that Mr. Jack Tritt, DNR, informed him that there 
probably would not be a variance granted to exceed the 2,500 
cubic yards of debris. 

Motion by Chuck Kline to grant the conditional use for the debris 
site as described by Jack Tritt, DNR, in his letter; seconded by 
Francis Coulson. DNR will be checking on the site for compli
ance. Roger Wentz, Chairman of Diamond Bluff stated the Town 
Board has no objections. 

Question was raised about the zoning of the property and regula
tions of the ·code for conditional uses. Mr. Dave Christensen 
advised the Committee that the permit not be granted. Steve 
discussed that the ordinance does say that any conditional use 
not herein listed in the code is a prohibited use in the Agricul
tural District. Discussion regarding zoning and inter-state 
movement of waste. Mr. Jim Johnson stated that he does not want 
to see Pierce County becoming a dumping site for the Twin Cities. 
Mr. Christensen suggested bonding, so, if the debris material is 
not removed by the deadline, it could be cleaned out by Mr. Holst 
or a private contractor. Discussion regarding fee to set for the 
bond. 

Motion by Chuck Kline to amend his original motion to include a 
$10,000.00 bond; seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 
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Original motion with amendment carried. 

Change of non-metallic mining setback from property lines were _ 
discussed. The present policy setback is 100 feet from property 
lines or 1,000 feet from dwellings, unless a letter or permission 
is given. Steve did some research on this setback with other 
counties. Quite a few counties have no setbacks, but these coun
ties are experiencing problems. Other counties do have quite a 
range in comparison. Three counties did have a 1,000 foot set
back from residential ares, but some counties did have exceptions 
if property owners did not have any objections. Some counties 
decided on the setback on a case-to-case basis at public hearing. 
Discussion regarding different setbacks for different kinds of 
mining. Discussion regarding applying setbacks to existing pits 
and reclamation requirements. 

Discussion tabled until next meeting after more research. 

Robert Chambers, Kinnickinnic Valley Landowners' Association was 
present to discuss protecting the lower Kinnickinnic Valley, 
This summer the land owner's in the area formed this organization 
to try to decide what the owner's want for that area and how they 
are going to accomplish it. To be a member, you must own river 
frontage, or own property that is only once removed from the 
river. There are currently 35 land holdings and the majority of 
these are members. 

Five goals have been set by these members: 1) That the Valley 
and its surroundings have scenic and natural qualities that 
should be preserved in their present state; 2) Farmland and 
cropland in the corridor must be preserved; 3) Sensible and 
non-disruptive future residential expansion; 4) Increased traf
fic on or along the river threatens natural qualities; and 5) 
Landowner should retain the opportunity to sell their lands, 
though the goals may restrict some uses. 

They will be searching for outside help to obtain the goals and 
hope to have most goals accomplished in 9-12 months. The Associ
ation would also like to see as much of the land as possible stay 
in farmland and not be sold into small residential lots in the 
future. The Committee informed the public that they are search
ing for ideas from the public for new zoning ordinances and a 
land-use plan is in the working in the near future. 

Corliss Hendrickson, President of Pierce County Farmer's Union 
was present to discuss a resolution regarding exclusive agricul
tural zoning in Pierce County. One reason they would like to see 
this is for environmental pollution problems. Increasing resi
dential areas are a potential for pollution and they would like 
to see the land remain as agricultural land instead of lots for 
residential areas. The Committee will look at incorporating this 
into the land-use plan. 

Mike and Sandy Michaud were present to discuss concerns regarding 
bluffline in Pierce and Pepin Counties. They stated when they 
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moved to Pierce County there were 3 homes on the ridge that they 
live on in Maiden Rock Township. One landowner owned 150 acres 
and was splitting it up into small parcels and currently there 
are 10 structures on the ridge. A few that are currently being 
built are visible from the road. They are concerned about the 
views and feel this should be protected. Tourism is a major 
factor in Pierce and Pepin Counties along the Mississippi River. 
Pepin County has a large development taking place right now. The 
Town of Maiden Rock will be discussing an ordinance at their 
annual Town meeting in April, but Mr. Michaud would like to see 
something done at the County level for more uniform regulation 
for blufflines as there are many in the County. 

Question was asked about ordinances now that would govern someone 
cutting and clearing land along these waterways. Jim stated that 
the Mississippi River is a flowage and the Shoreland zoning 
ordinances would apply for 1,000 feet from the ordinary highwater 
mark. 

Ron Anderson, Chairman of Martell Township was present to pass on 
concerns regarding problems happening in their Township and 
rumors about future development. Their zoning ordinances are 
very minimal. A planning committee has been formed to write a 
policy manual. He would like to see the County work hard at 
getting some standardized zoning through out the County. 

Ned Dayton was present to speak on the environmental aspects of 
the Trumpeter Valley Development. He stated that golf courses 
will be a very strong positive impact on the environment as 
opposed to agricultural uses as there are less nitrates, less 
pesticides, less intense use of land, and the open space will 
give off cooling effects to the atmosphere that will help with 
acid rain and thermal controls. They have worked very closely 
with the Big River area and without the use of cattle in that 
area, it could be upgraded as a trout stream. They have been 
working with Wisconsin and Minnesota DNR, Army Corp of Engineers, 
Boundary Waters Commission on the marina they are proposing. 
There is currently a 6 month moratorium on these facilities, but 
are hoping for final approval within the next couple of weeks. 
Archa·eology impacts have been intensely worked on for Trumpeter 
Valley. Prehistoric Indian mounds and village sites have been 
studied. Restrictions have been placed on these areas as far as 
building close to them. Inspectors will be on site when grading 
of the golf course starts. studies of all the wild life have 
been completed with DNR. Erosion control plans have been de
veloped and will be approved by Soil Conservation Service. 

Mr. Dayton stated that they are very concerned with the bluffland 
and the club house has been moved back from the bluffs of the 
Mississippi River to the center part of the proper~ty. They have 
2 1/2 miles along the River and only 11 lots will over-look the 
River. Covenants have been written that those homes will be made 
out of natural materials, be no more than 2 stories and of earth
tone colors, etc. 
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Their final concern has been septic systems and wells. The 
Development has been scaled down to 150 units on the 880 acres 
and they feel they can not afford to do a large sewer system and 
water system. Landowners will be keeping their own septic sys
tems, but 2 lots can share a well. casing down through the 
limestone to the sandstone will be completed for deep wells for 
protection. 

Mr. Dayton stated that he has enjoyed working with all the gov
ernmental units and feels a great rapport has been developed with 
them. 

Eric MacBeth of the Minnesota-Wisconsin Boundary Area Commission 
was present to discuss issues on the st. Croix and Mississippi 
Rivers. The commission was started 25 years ago as a result of 
public outcry about a plant in Stillwater and both governors of 
the states felt the need to have something for the river waters 
between the two states. Their goal is to protect aesthethic 
opportunities of the public. There is a public right to enjoy 
nature. 

Steve Johnson, Mississippi Riverway Coordinator of Minnesota DNR 
presented a slide show. He stated the bluffs are the major 
characteristic of the valley along the River. The bluffs are 
critical habitat for wildlife and vegetation species and they 
also contain cultural resources. It is time to do better inven
tory work as far as the biology resources of the bluffs. They 
are currently developing a proposal to do this in the State of 
Minnesota. The southeastern part of the state already has most 
of the endangered species identified. Discussion regarding 
zoning ordinances being used to protect these blufflines. 

Terry Moe, Mississippi Riverway Coordinator, Wisconsin DNR, was 
present to discuss the protection of the blufflines. Wisconsin 
does not have a state bluffline protection program, but is in
volved in the Lower st. Croix scenic Riverway Protection Program, 
and a new lower Wisconsin Scenic Riverway Program. Mr. Moe 
states that the bluffs have been limited for construction because 
of waste disposal, depth of bedrock, cost of deep wells, limita
tions and difficulties of building on slopes, but now that tech
nology is advancing and economically more people are able to 
afford to build on these slopes. He encourages some kind of 
ordinance for regulating construction on these slopes. A new 
program that the DNR is working on is a Stewardship Fund. For a 
10 year period, there will be a $250,000,000.00 program for con
servation land acquisition, property development and local con
servation aids. Programs include the acquisition of lands for 
trails, recreation, conservation and urban green space; restoring 
wetlands and other wildlife habitat: upgrading state parks and 
other facilities, and stream bank protection. Stewardship begins 
July 1, 1990 and expires June 30, 2000. stewardship does have 
grants available for funds to local government and private non
profit land conservation groups to help meet recreation and 
habitat protection and management objectives. DNR is working on 
the 1991-92 budget and is planning on including a minor program 
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for the Mississippi River which could include endangered species, 
non-game inventory, critical habitat inventories, expansion of 
natural areas and perhaps use some of the stewardship Fund to 
acquire or protect some of these things. 

New Federal legislation was passed relating to scenic byways. 
This bill "The Scenic Byways Study Act of 1989" was passed to 
direct the Secretary of Transportation to identify scenic and 
historic roads to develop methods of designing 1 promoting, and 
enhancing roads as scenic and historic roads. One purpose of the 
bill is to establish a national scenic byways program including 
recommended techniques for maintaining and enhancing the scenic, 
recreational, and historic qualities associated with each byway. 
Mr. Moe suggests that the County might want to talk to the Execu
tive Director, John F. Edman, at the Mississippi River Parkway 
Commission, Pioneer Bldg. I Suite 1513, 336 N. Robert St. I st. 
Paul, MN 55101 about making recommendations that perhaps the 
Mississippi River Should be included as a scenic byway. 

Kris Belling, Wildlife Specialist of Wisconsin DNR talked on the 
resources that are important or unique in Pierce County and 
worthy of protection and she has some guidelines and recommenda
tions for development. She stated that all wetlands are valuable 
and worthy of consideration which includes small and large areas. 
Wetlands are valuable to wildlife, water fowl, reptiles, fish, 
etc. Grasslands and woodlands are important to the wildlife. 
Development is causing problems. Ms. Belling talked about some 
of the species in specific areas in the County and along the 
rivers. There is a computer print-out available from Madison on 
a township basis that lists all of the endangered resources that 
are known, within a specific location, but it is not complete as 
it is being added to all the time. 

Steve presented a proposal to offer the Uniform Dwelling Code in 
levels, so that the townships that do not want to do it them
selves, but must do it, can ask the County to do so. The code 
can be implemented for additions to dwellings, also. The code 
has been adopted in the State since 1980. The code has been in 
effect since then, but has not been enforced. If a home is built 
that does not meet the code and if discrepancies are found, the 
State of Wisconsin would help prosecute the violation. This has 
not happened a lot, as people are not aware of this program. 
Wisconsin has passed a law that each municipality must issue a 
permit and a copy of the permit is then sent to the state. This 
does not mean that an inspector must be hired to meet the code. 
If the population of the municipality is under 2,500 people, the 
code does not have to be enforced; if greater than 2,500 people, 
the code has to be enforced. Some townships are close to that 
population. Several townships have expressed disinterest in 
issuing the permits and enforcing the code. The County could 
adopt the code and provide an option for the Townships to adopt 
one or two levels in each township and then have the county issue 
the permits only or have the County also provide an inspection 
service. This probably would have to be contracted with a pri
vate person that would be licensed to do so. Inspection fees 
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could run $200.00 to $300.00. This is an optional program. A 
level 3 can be made to apply to existing structures; if an addi
tion is added to a home, the addition would have to meet the 
requirements of the dwelling code; not the entire home. The 
Wisconsin code is a minimum code. 

Don Johnson stated that Trenton Township went on record support
ing that this be done by the county at their town meeting. 
Footings and foundation, rough in construction of plumbing, 
electrical, heating and then a final inspection would need to be 
completed. Coordination with the inspector has to be worked out 
carefully. The permit fee is $22.00 plus the cost of the forms. 

The township must do something soon to comply with the State law. 
The townships will be taking this issue up at their board meet
ings and get back to the County. 

The Committee suggested to go ahead with drafting a resolution 
and to have done by April 1990. 

Motion by Carl Braunreiter to develop a resolution for the County 
Board to have an enforcement system at levels 1, 2, and 3 if the 
Zoning Office is capable; seconded by Chuck Kline. Townships 
should contact the county if they want the County to serve this 
for them and they can choose what levels they want. Motion 
carried. 

Discussion regarding animal waste ordinance. The Land conserva
tion Department has contacted the Zoning Office to see if we had 
any concerns regarding this ordinance as they are drawing up a 
model ordinance. steve suggests that only 1 permit be issued for 
this structure, instead of 2 permits being required. The conser
vation Department is considering issuing the permits. 

Steve discussed the Hydraulic Shadow. Basically, it is almost 
the same as the floodplain, therefore it is the area that would 
be flooded if a dam ruptured during a 100 year flood. Proper 
zoning needs to be in effect to protect the people and structures 
so that no new structure can be placed in the hydraulic shadow 
area. There is a request from the Land Conservation Committee 
for the Zoning Committee to discuss and possibly initiate a dam 
failure study to prevent development in those downstream areas 
affected by the study. The dams are County owned structures. 

Motion by Carl Braunreiter that the County develop the maps for 
the flood shadows of the dams; seconded by Chuck Kline. Motion 
carried. Steve will write a letter to the Land Conservation and 
let them know that we are in favor of this study. 

Discussion regarding a letter written by Stedtfeld' s regarding 
their flooding problem. It was discussed that we could not help 
them and that we did try. 

Discussion regarding a body shop permit that was denied in River 
Falls Township that was heard a couple of months ago and who 
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should pay for the public hearing if there is another hearing. 
Mr. summers has talked to Marge about another hearing. Jim will 
call Mr. summers with information regarding a building available 
in Spring Valley. 

Future Zoning meetings were schedule for February 6th at 7: 30 
p.m. and an alternate date of February 21st, if needed, and March 
7th at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway building. 

Resignation party will be held for Sam Huffman on February 24th 
at 4:30 p.m. 

Discussion regarding the repair of the zoning car. This will be 
completed. 

Motion by Chuck Kline to adjourn; seconded by carl Braunreiter. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PI;ERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
-"'DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

''ELLSWORTH, .WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

January a2, 1990 

There will be a Zoning and Planning Meeting on January 24th, 1990 
at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room of the Pierce County Highway 
Department building. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- final development plan approval for Trumpeter 
Valley D~velopment 

- discuss new vehicle 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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The Pierce Co nl.ft Zoning and Planning Committee met jointly on 
January 24th, 1990, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway 
Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Marge Baldwin, Chuck Kline, Carl Braunrei ter 
and Sam Huffman. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Marge Baldwin. 

Public hearing notice was read for the development plan by Trum
peter Valley developers. Mr. Ned Dayton was present to discuss 
the fact that all plans have been submitted. Oak Grove Township 
approved the plans pending County approval. There are 3 phases 
of the development. The first phase will be the golf course 
construction on 260 acres and 78 platted lots with road develop
ment and utilities. The second phase will consist of 12 guest 
cottages, club house, parking area, and tennis courts. The third 
phase will be the development of 79-150 lots, which have not been 
platted yet. The marina has not been considered in any of the 
stages due to a moratorium at the state and federal level. Sepa
rate approval will be required for the marina. 

A package of the conditions were distributed by Jim Hulbert. Jim 
stated that he felt all conditions have been met by the develop
ers. These conditions were drawn-up by the County Board. He 
briefly read through the 12 conditions. (See attached copy.) 
Jim reviewed comments from a letter received from Steve Healy, 
Pierce-Pepin Electric. Jim discussed the problem of the dredged 
soil from the Mississippi River being contaminated and the dis
posal of this in the future. Mr. John Klick stated that this 
problem will be worked out in the future with DNR and the Army 
Corps of Engineers. The eagle roosting sites have been discussed 
with U.S.Fish and Wildlife Service. 

Jim read through his review comments of the Development Plan. 
(See attached copy.) Jim stated that all of his concerns have 
been taken care of. A letter from Mr. Tom Steffens was pre
sented. (See attached copy.) A letter from Deb Wojtowski, 
Corporation Counsel was presented. (See attached copy.) Letters 
from Louis Barber, District Conservationist, were presented. 
(See attached copies.) Mr. Barber was present to say that he 
would like to be more involved with the actual planning and field 
work as far as erosion control and surface water run-off. He 
feels that he could not approve or disapprove any erosion control 
plans tonight. He has some concerns regarding a dam that was 
installed on the property approximately 20 years ago. He also 
has some recommendations for seeding, mulching, silt fences, 
culverts and culvert designs. Mr. Barber stated he will be 
willing to work with the developers on these details. 
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G. Robert Sheffers talked to Jim before the meeting and wanted 
the Committee to know and to go on record stating that he be
lieves that the development is not a Planned Unit Development 
(PUD) but a subdivision and is a violation of the ordinance. 

Mr. Jim Green, Chairman of Oak Grove Township asked about the 
letter of credit and how the Township and the County would work 
with this. Mr. Hulbert stated that Pierce County's name would be 
on the letter of credit, but this will be worked out with the 
Township. Building of the roads will be the first problem. It 
was suggested that a resolution be made to pay the Township. 

Discussion regarding letter of credit versus bonds. The finan
cial consultant for Pierce County states that the letter of 
credit is an adequate financial assurance. The letter of credit 
will be a roll-over for the next phase. It will be signed off by 
both the Township and the County. Total value of the letter is 
$450,000. 

Discussion regarding the dredging of material for the marina. 
The materials sampled have come back contaminated. There will 
need to be an alternate site for disposal planned. 

Ken Filarsky, an adjoining property owner, stated that part of 
his land is included on their maps and plans. The original 
surveyor will be contacted to clear up this error. A copy of the 
letter must be submitted to the Land Management Dept. showing the 
correction of the survey. 

Motion by Chuck Kline to approve the development plan with a 
condition that Soil Conservation Service is involved with conser
vation plans and that the western boundaries are straightened 
out; seconded by Sam Huffman. Motion carried. 

Mr. Dayton stated a final plat will be submitted to the state and 
that there will be one more public hearing before construction of 
phase 1. This will be on the agenda for Oak Grove Township at 
their regular February meeting. This will be placed on the March 
7th Zoning and Planning meeting. 

Mr. Dayton stated that they will be conducting 3-4 months of 
marketing. 

One voucher was presented and approved. 

Jim stated he will be attending a meeting on February 8th in 
Prescott on the 13 proposed marinas. 

Discussion regarding the new Zoning vehicle. It was discussed 
that an American made vehicle will be purchased. steve presented 
some facts on vehicles. 

Motion by Chuck Kline to purchase the Jeep Cherokee at the best 
price; seconded by Carl Braunrei ter. Discussion regarding new 
vehicles taken home by employees. It was stated that it will not 
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leave the County. It was suggested that a study be done on the 
policy on County vehicles driven to an employees' residence. 
Motion carried. 

Carl Braunreiter suggested sending a second letter to DNR regard
ing the legality of reimbursing the grant applicants from the 
County sanitary fund for replacing failing septic systems while 
awaiting funds from the State. 

Discussion regarding recycling at the County Highway Building. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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·PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTl\lE~T OF LAJ."iD l\1..\.'l"AGEl\lENT & RECORDS 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLS\VORTH, \VI 54011 
(i15) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

Terms of Conditional Aoproval for Trumpeter Valley Development 
Plan 

The proposed rezone from an agricultural district to a PUD 
district will not occur unless the following items have been 
completed to the satisfaction of Oak Grove Township and the 
Pierce County Planning anct Zoning Committee: 

1.) Submission of s Preliminary Plat: 

We all ready have a general idea of where lots and lot 
lines will be. These are subject to modification, however, as 
the golf course is designed and soil borings are conducted to 
determine placement of septic systems for the first phase or 
phases. ~he preliminary plat must be prepared according to state 
regulations and Title 17 of the Pierce County Code, as appropri
ate. The Township and the Planning and Zoning Committee must 
also approve the preliminary plat. 

2.) Groundwater Status and Protection: 

The developers have submitted a plan for monitoring 
groundwater from seven wells. This plan has been reviewed by the 
County Planning and Zoning Committee and modifications have been 
suggest~d which the developers· have given preliminary approval 
for. The modified plan would contain 13 wells total within three 
tiers from north to south on the project area. Nitrates would be 
tested at monthly intervals from each well during the first two 
years to establish background data, then quarterly thereafter to 
note any possible contamination. . The same frequency of sampling 
will also be c~nducted from. two-points on the Big River, one at 
the northern boundary of the project, and one near the point of 
entry into the Mississippi River. An independent consultant will 
be retained by Trumpeter Valley to collect and analyze the re
quired water samples. One copy of each report shall be forwarded 
to the County and one to the Township. Nitrates would be the 
only parameter tested for. Should the County or Township desire 
more extensive testing, they would bear the cost. The developers 
must include this testing protocol as part of their development 
plan to be submitted in bound form (see #7 below). Since this 
has been tentatively approved by the developers, this item should 
not pose much concern. 
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3.) Bonding: 

The County and the Township desire bonding for several 
features or impacts of the development. This is up to the County 
to determine specific items to be bonded and for specific 
amounts. A Bond Counsel will be hired to analyze the project and 
determine the type and amounts of bonds needed. This should be 
accomplished in the next few weeks. The proposal for bonding 
will then be presented for the approval of the developers •. Upon 
approval, the bonding plan will be included in the development 
plan as an addendum. The Township and the County Planning and 
Zoning Committee must approve the bonding plan. Negotiations are 
currently being held with ~ financial advisory firm to recommend 
items requiring bonding and for what amount. 

4.) Association Aareement: 

Trumpeter Valley has all ready submitted a detailed 
Association Agreement. This Agreement must be reviewed by our 

. Corporation Counsel, which may take another week or two. Any 
objections or additional requirements established by the Corpora
tion Counsel must be met by the developers. 

5.) ~Restrictions: 

Trumpeter Valley must submit a proposal for deed re
strictions for features such as archaeological site protection, 
open space protection, bluff protection, and other items that 
will be recorded. These deed restrictions will ensure these key 
elements approved in the development plan so that subsequent 
owners cannot change the nature of the development. These deed 
restrictions must be reviewed and approved by our Corporation 
Counsel after they are submitted by the developers. The deed 
restrictions will.then be submitted to the Township and Planning 
and Zoning Committee for approval. 

6.) ~Conservation Services Review; 

The· developers have all ready prepared and submitted 
plans for erosion control, storm water control, and grading. 
Under terms of the PUD ordin.ance, these plans must be revj,.ewed 
and approved by the scs. This review has been completed and the 
developers must now respond to the questions raised by the scs 
review. After final approval by scs, the plans must then be 
approved by the Township and the County Planning and Zoning 
Committee. 

7.) Bound Development Plan: 

Much information has been provided by the developers in 
the form of maps, written documents, and verbal statements. 
Under terms of the PUD ordinance, this material must be compiled 
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in narrative form and bound in a formal development plan. This : 
development plan will be used to judge performance and compliance · 
to what was understood and approved by the Township and the 
County. The developers are now finalizing this bound development 
plan. This written plan, following the requirements detailed in 
the PUD ordinance in sequence, will be reviewed by County and 
Township staff, and then submitted with comments to the Township 
and County Planning and Zoning Committee for approval. Any 
request for clarification or additional information would have to 
be included in a final development plan. This is the document to 
which construction and land use must conform with. This document 
would provide the basis for the formal development contract 
between the County and Trumpeter Valley Corporation. 

8.) ~Protection: 

A fire protection plan had been prepared by Trumpeter 
Valley, and submitted to the fire chief in Prescott for review. 
The fire chief requested some substantial changes and agreed that 
the City of Prescott would provide fire protection services. The 
remaining issue is the poor access to the 200 slip marina. As 
currently planned, this marina does not have sufficient access 
for fire fighting vehicles or ambulances. Trumpeter Valley 
agreed to the changes requested by the Prescott fire chief, and 
must now-submit a letter detailing the arrangement and an agree
ment from the Prescott Fire Department to provide the fire pro
tection services. The developers must also get approval from the 
fire chief regarding the docks and any necessary improvements in 
access. A complicating factor is the DNR has stated that they 
would not approve a roadway or a large bridge across the Big 
River in order to gain access to the marina. These are details 
that the developers must resolve, and provide a written statement 
describing their intentions. 

9.) Provisions Q!. Electrical Utili·ties: 

Steve Healy, of Pierce-Pepin Electric Corporation, has 
confirmed that they would be willing and able to provide elec
tricity fo~ the.site. Since the PUD ordinance has specific 
requirements for the utilities,.scich as placement·underground or 
in rear lot easement~, a l€tter from Mr~ Healy· is needed to. 
document that electrical power will be provided and that terms of 
the PUD ordinance will be followed. 

10.) Parkland Dedication: 

A 14 acre parcel of land at the junction of Highway 35 
and Big River was offered as the parkland dedication as required 
by the PUD ordinance. A review by members of the Planning and 
Zoning Committee and the Parks Committee, however, resulted in a 
refusal of the site. As an alternative, the developers will 
provide approximately $35,000.00 for the parks fund. 
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11.) State and Federal Approvals: 

The developers must obtain all necessary permits from 
State and Federal agencies. These permits are required by a 
variety of laws and the developers understand these requirements. 
Permitting status will be monitored by the Township and by the 
Planning and Zoning Committee. If any permits are denied, the 
PUD zone change will not occur unless suitable changes are made. 

l2.) Township Review Fee; 

The developers and Oak Grove Township officials have 
all ready decided upon a review fee which will be paid to Oak 
Grove Township. 

The Trumpeter Valley developers need a conditional approval 
in order to undertake further planning and design work to final
ize their plans. This conditional approval, based on the accept
ance by the Township and the County of the above 12 items, does 
not guarantee a PUD zone change or allow for any construction to 
begin. The developers know and understand this point. Should 
the additional requested items fail to meet Township or County 
approval, the project could not continue to the actual construc
tion phase. When all of these items have been received or com
pleted, another hearing would be set at the Township level to 
review the materials, and another hearing would be held at the 
County level. Both the Township and the Planning and Zoning 
Committee would have final approval authority. 

4 
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.PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LA.t'Jiffi l\'IA1~AGEMENT & RECORDS 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

Trumpeter Valley Development Plan 
Review Comments 

I have read the Trumpeter Valley Development Plan twice. In 
general terms, it is a great piece of work and fulfills most of 
the requirements of the PUD Ordinance. 

Some commentsjconcerns are indicated below: 

1.) We still don't have the electric utility plan and the 
letter from Steve Healy stating that Pierce - Pepin Cooperative 
will service the development. 

2.) Traffic increases would be expected to increase signif
icantly over the background 540 on Q/35. 

3.) All information called for by the Corps, DILHR, Dept. 
of Agriculture, DNR, and other agencies must be resolved before 
final development plan approval and the issuance of any permits. 

4.) Dredge spoil disposal will be a problem if dredging 
occurs after the golf course is constructed, and if contamination 
levels remain high during further testing. 

5.) U. s. Fish and Wildli'fe Service in st. Paul must be 
contacted regarding eagle roost sites. 

6.) Trap and skeet shooting is mentioned twice in the Plan, 
but no specifics are given, and these items weren't in the pre
liminary approval. These will not be part of the PUD approval on 
the 24th. 

7.) 1,400 project 
PUD rezone will be for 
ning and design work. 
520 acres is a separate 

acres are mentioned in a few places. The 
just the 880 acres subject to your plan
Any additional activity on the remaining 
issue. 

8.) Section 9 describes water supply systems. This should 
be revised to reflect our agreement about clustering homes around 
wells. 

9.) Section 10 needs time frames and estimated dates for 
phase and segment development. 

1 
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10.) Section 15, Tom Lovejoy's letter has not been includ-
ed. 

11.) Park fee - $35,200 (880 x .02 = 17.6 x $2,000), pay
able to Pierce County before Final Plan approval. 

12.) When will the Rt. 1, Box 301A, Prescott, address be 
your official address? 

13.) Page 16 of Trumpeter Valley Property Owner's Associa
tion Agreement, Section 22.2, makes reference to the South Flori
da Water Management District. Do you really want them involved? 

14.) Page 16 ends abruptly- no page 17. We have an extra 
page 2 instead. 

15.) Can Trumpeter Valley Club really exercise quasi
judicial powers such as levying fines? If so, there are no 
provisions for enforcement, appeal, etc. 

16.) Section 23, Deed Restrictions. Landscaping should be 
removed from the list of activities permitted beyond the bluff
line. Landscaping can mean many things to different people. 
Areas should remain in natural state. 

17.) There is no deed restriction for open space preserva
tion and protection of the Big River Valley. These must be a 
permanent restriction guaranteeing this as a condition of approv
al. 

18.) There is nothing in the association agreement about 
maintaining and paying for the ground water quality monitoring 
program. There should be, to ensure its continuance. 

19.) Page 1 of Declaration, "Outlot A" should be changed to 
lots 79-150? 

20.) Page 20 of Declaration only prohibits the cutting of 
mature trees. Trees grow and age slowly. What is a "mature 
tree? 11 Mature trees are replaced by young trees, and young trees 
are beneficial for screening, wildlife, and to control erosion. 
This prohibition should be extended to control all vegetative 
cutting. 

21.) Page 27 describes amendment procedures. 
and the Township should have the right to object or 
any proposed amendment dealing with zoning or land 
involved in the approval process. 
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22.) Page 29. Section 15.1 not satisfactory!! 
leases the developer from all restrictions! 

This re-

23.) Page 29. Termination by 90% vote and by ending in 60 
years are not acceptable. Deed restrictions that are permanent 
unless mutually agreed to changes by the County, Township, and 
developer/association are needed. 

24.) Variances as described on page 31 can't be used to 
circumvent vegetative cutting controls, bluffline controls, open 
space protection, and so on. 

25.) Pierce County should be added to the last paragraph. 

26.) Developer/association must also formulate plans for 
recycling. 

If you have any questions, please call me at (715) 273-3531, 
ext. 334. 

t1E'::;•::;AGE CC:It-~F I F~t'1AT I Cit·~ 
TRRt·t;r·l I s~; I DH 

t·lE~::SRGE CI]HF I F:t'·lRT I l]t·-1 

TF~Rt·l~::;r·l I·::;:; I Cit·~ 

Wednesday evening! 

JRt,l-23-' '30 TUE 16: 47 

TEF~r··1 I D: PIERCE CD HlJJ'y' DEPT P-D0C10 

TEL t·m. : 715 273 6156 

ID 

JRt··l-23-' '3D TUE 1 t;,: 51 

TEF~r·1 I D: PI EF.:CE CCI HLdY ItEPT F'-DDDD 

TEL f··~D. : 715 273 6156 

TDTAL T l1'1E ID ItEF'T CCJDE 
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MEMORANDUM 

TO: Jim Hulbert 

FROM: Deb Wojtowski 

RE: Trumpeter Valley 

DATE: January 24, 1990 

In reviewing the Trumpeter Valley Declaration of Covenants, 
Conditions, Restrictions and Easements, the most pertinent of my 
comments are as follows: 

Section 9.34, on page 21, known as the Developer's Exemption, 
needs to be removed. This provision permits the developer to act 
entirely without restriction by the Association Agreement. 

Section 13.7, Exemption of Developer and its Lots. In this 
provision, it indicates that although Section 13 requires that 
sales can only be made to Association Members,(who are bound by 
the agreement conditions) the developer is exempted from that 
limitation and may sell absolutely any lot upon any terms or 
conditions whatsoever to any person without any consent or ap
proval of the Association. It goes on to say that even though 
the developer can sell to anyone upon any terms or conditions 
that, the developer wishes, the person who becomes the owner as a 
result of such sale must comply with the requirements of Article 
13. That is, the new owner can only sell to Association Members 
thereafter. The last sentence of this must be changed to say 
that the developer may have the absolute right to sell to anyone; 
however that purchaser must comply and abide by all restrictions 
of the Association Agreement upon purchase. Presently it only 
says that such purchasers can buy from the developer and are 
bound only by a single condition - if the purchaser sells the 
property, the purchaser must sell it to a member. 

14.1 Amendment Qy Developer and 14.2 Amendment Qy Association 
must be clarified to say that no amendments could be made that 
would violate the PUD ordinance, township or county ordinances, 
or any other contition upon which PUD approval was conditioned. 
Such amendments must only be allowed with approval of the town
ship and the county. 

15.1 is like 9.34; must be removed. It holds developer exempt 
from any conditions or restrictions of the Agreement. 

15.3 - it states "this declaration may be terminated at any time 
upon a vote in favor of termination of 90% of the members at a 



J 

duly held meeting of the members for such purpose". A sentence 
must be added that this statement notwithstanding, the Associa
tion cannot dissolve the Agreement insofar as it requires com
pliance with township or county zoning, the PUD ordinance or any 
of the conditions and restrictions made in order to secure PUD 
approval pursuant to the Trumpeter Valley Development Plan. Such 
conditions or restrictions can only be amended or ended with the 
approval of the township and the county. 

(Note - at the bottom of page 29, the last sentence, shall be in 

writing- should say "shall be in writing".) 
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THOMAS l. STEFFENS, P.A. 

GARY C. Wl~KERSON. P.A. 

GREGORY A. LANG, P.A, 

MICH!:LLE LOWNEY·MACOONALD' 

THOMAS J LORA.AS! 

KYI,.!; J. HEGNA 

STEFFENS, WILKERSON & LANG 
AN ASSOCIATION 01' F'ROF'"ES$10NAL CORPORATIONS 

ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

200 SOLITHtlALE PLAC!i 

.:>400 WfST 66TH STAEET 

MINNEAPOI.IS. MINNESOTA 55435 

TELEPHONe 612·920·2107 

FAX 612·920·6j18 

January 24, 1990 • ALSO ADMITTeD IN MASSACHUSeTTS 

tALSO ADMITTED IN WISCONSIN 

OlJA FILE NO, 

1581 

Mr. Jim Hulbert 
Pierce County 
Department of Land Management & Records 
P.O. Box 647 
Ellsworth, WI 54011 

Re: Trumpeter Valle-y Development Plan 

Dear Jim: 

This letter is in response to your review comments on the Trumpeter Valley 
Development Plan which were submitted to Trumpeter by facsimile on January 23, 1990: 

1. My understanding is that the electric utility plan and the letter front Steve 
Healy confirming that Pierce - Peppin Cooperative will service the 
development have now been forwarded to you. 

2. With respect to the anticipated traffic increases, Trumpeter's engineers have 
been advised that Q/35 is being upgraded from a county road to a state 

· highway and that the improvements bejng completed are in anticipation of 
increased traffic levels. Assuming an average golf day. the reasonable 
estimate for golfers would be 200. Assuming two golfers per vehicle. there 
would be an average of 200 additional trips per day which would not have a 
significant impact on the capacity of Q/35. 

3. Trumpeter concurs rhat all information called for b'y the Army Corps of 
Engineers, DILHR, the Department of Agriculture, the DNR and any other 
in tcrcsted agencies must be provided and all requisite permits obtained 
before the commencement of any construction and final development plan 
approval. 

4. The issue of dredged soil disposal is still being examined and sediment testing 
is continuing. Trumpeter is agreeable with coordinating the relocation of all 
dredged materials with the DNR and the Army Corps of Engineers. 

5. With respect to the Eagle roost sites, the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service in St. 
Paul has been forwarded a copy of the Environmental Assessment for 
Trumpeter Valley prepared by Midstates Associates, Inc. To date, one partial 
roost site on the property has been identified according to Midstates, and the 
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: Mr. Jim Hulbert 2 January 24, 1990 
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plans for preservation of the roost site will be coordinated with Tom Lovejoy 
of the DNR and the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service. 

6. Trumpeter Valley agrees that any plans for trap and skeet would require a 
separate application. 

7. All references in the development plan will be corrected to refer to the 880 
acres which arc subject to the development plan rather than the 1400 acre 
references. 

8. 

9. 

Section 9 of the development plan will be amended to provide for the 
recently agreed upon limitation of a maximum of one well for every two lots, 
with the understanding that one well may service two or more lots up to a 
maximum permitted by state statute. This will mean that there will be a 
maximum of 75 wells servicing the proposed 150 lots in Trumpeter. 

The time frames and estimated dates for phasing and segment development 
are as follows: 

Phase 1: Summer of 1990 

Phase 2: Summer of 1991 (golf course opening, summer of 1992) 

Phase 3: To be determined 

10. You have been forwarded a copy of Tom Lovejoy's letter. 

11. 

12. 

Pierce County will be paid a park dedication fcc of $35,200.00 upon final 
plan approval. 

It is anticipated that Route 1, Box 301A. Prescott, Wisconsin will become 
Trumpeter's official address when the clubhouse opens. 

13. The reference to the "water management district" is a typographical error and 
will be deleted. 

14. It is my understanding that you have been forwarded a new page 17. 

15. As we discussed in our telephone conversation today, once club members or 
land purchasers agree to subject themselves to the membership in the c1ub or 
in the association, the club and the association are capable of exercising these 
Quasi-judicial powers. 

16. With respect to "Section 23, deed restrictions", we are agreeable with removing 
the ability to landscape beyond the bluffline and will provide in the 
Declaration that all of these areas must remain in their natural sta-te. 

17. The Declaration of Covenants incorporates the restrictions imposed by the 
planned unit development ordinance adopted for Trumpeter by Pierce County 
and .Section 14.5 prohibits changing any provisions of the Declaration without 
the approval of the county. In other words. no amendments can be made to 
the proposed development plan without the approval of Pierce County. 
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.Mr. Jim Hulbert 3 January 24, 1990 

J 8. Provisions will be added in the Declaration requ1nng the maintenance and 
payment for the ground water quality monitoring program. This amendment 
and other amendments to the Declaration will be furnished to you prior to 
our request for final approval. 

19. Page J of the Declaration refers to Outlot A rather than Lots 79 through ISO 
based on the fact that until a preliminary plat for Lots 79 through 150 is 
prepared, we arc not certain as to the exact number of lots. Accordingly, the 
engineers and surveyors recommend that the area be simply designated as 
Outlot A. 

20. Page 20 of the Declaration will be amended to provide that there will be no 
cutting of any healthy trees without approval. 

21. As indicated earlier, Section 14.5 does require the approval of Pierce County 
and Oak Grove Township prior to any amendments. 

22. Page 29, Sc.ction 15.1 of the Declaration wilt be redrafted to limit the 
authority of the developer to amend the Declaration only in accordance with 
the applicable ordinances of Oak Grove, Pierce County and the State of 
Wisconsin. including the PUD ordinance adopted for Trumpeter Valley. 

23. The Declaration will be amended to provide that the term of the Declaration 
will be perpetual assuming that this is permitted by Wisconsin Statutes. 

24. The Declaration will be amended to provide that no variance as described on 
pnge 31 will be granted in the event it allows the applicant to circumvent the 
Declaration's requirements relating to blufflines, open spaces and easements. 

25. The reference to Pierce County will be added to the last paragraph of Article 
XV of the Declaration. 

26. The Declaration will be amended to provide that any recycling plans. 
'programs or ordinances adopted by Pierce County or Oak Grove Township 
will be implemented in Trumpeter Valley. 

I believe this responds to all of your questions and comments. However, if you have 
additional questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

TLS/bt 

cc: Mr. Ned Dayton 
Mr. Ralph Burnet 
Mr. John Klick 
Ms. Patty Newell 

. .4 /.~ 
Sincerely, 2f 
~JJJ:b Ct 4)~~ 

Thomas L. Steffens 
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{,~ .. ~--.. United States 
~W,l De~artment of 
~ Agnculture 

Soil 
Conservation 
Service 

PO Box 67 
Ellsworth, WI 54011 

September 12, 1989 

Mr. James Hulbert, Administrator 
Pierce Co. Land Management & Record Dept. 
HWY BLDG 
Ellsworth, WI 54011 

Dear Mr. Hulbert 

I have completed my review of the preliminary site maps, etc. 
for the Trumpeter Valley Project. My comments are very general 
in nature, based on the information I have received to date. 

1. It appears that most of the proposed lots are located on 
soils which are underlain at relatively shallow depths by 
bedrock or fractured bedrock. Therefore, I suspect that 
most of the proposed lots will require alternatives to 
conventional septic systems. From the environmental 
standpoint, I believe the proposed developm~nt site is 
more conducive to a cluster development such as condo
miniums, which would be served by a central sanitary sewer 
system, primarily becuase it would allow considerable 
greater density on the topography suitable for development 
and would reduce the density on the moreundesirabli areas. 

2. There are several lots now plotted which may be restricted 
in various ways by steep slopes. There needs to be ade
quate usable space to locate the home, driveway, septic 
system, out buildings, etc. 

3. I question the suitability of the areas designated for 
"Recreation Cottage Parcel" and Golf Cottage Parcel", 
because of slope limitations. The slope appears to 
exceed 30%. Much more detailed information ought to be 
required prior to any approval commitments for these areas. 

4. A surface water disposal plan needs to be provided which 
will show the natural and proposed drainage plans. The 

-plan needs to show all road culvert locations, road ditch 
grades and flow directions, where water will flow across 
lots and how such areas will be legally protected for 
surface water flow, such as by easement, ownership, etc. 
Finally, outlet locations must be shown and methods to 
protect from advancement of existing or potential gully 
heads. 

The Soil Conservation Service 
is an agency of the 
Department of Agriculture 

(1) 
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5. Several proposed access trails and/or roads to the boat 
landing are shown. Since no design is provided, I recommend 
no preliminary approval be granted for any sort of clearing 
or construction until you are satisfied with the final · 
location and design of the trails and roads. Any roads 
which will carry car/truck/emergency vehicle traffic ought 
not to exceed a sustained grade of 10 - 12%. If a road 
were to be located along the Big River south of the 
"Recreational Cottage Parcel", it is possible some stream
barik protection ~easures may be required, depending upon 
road location. Also, road location in the floodplain may 
dictate special requirements by the DNR. Another area of 
concern is the road d~sign from the Big River southeast 
to the boat landing. Special erosion control measures will 
be needed where the road crosses the bluff on the north 
iide of the rail road tracts. 

6. A plan for the annual application of nitrogen fertilizers 
and pesticides for the applicable areas involved, (golf 
course, lawns, etc.), ought to be required. More than 
likely, the annual application of nitrogen proposed will 
exceed that now used for agricultural production. 

7. The location of some of the proposed ponds and the sizing 
of others is not realistic. The drainage areas will not 
yield enough surface water to support the proposed ponds, 
and because of the high evaporation rates from the proposed 
ponds, considerable ground water would need to be pumped 
to maintain them if it were even possible, let alone 
practical. Would this be a wise use of the ground water 
resource? Also, it appears that the proposed design size 
could trigger N.R. 333 dealing with darn safety. 

The Soil Conservation Service could provide the design engineers 
with a copy of Technical Release No. 55, "Urban Hydrology for Small 
Watersheds", which covers hydrology and hydraulics for sediment 
basins, detention structures and other hydraulic structures such as 
road culverts, etc. 

We could also provide the consultants with computer software 
which would assist with hydrology and channel design, as well as 
standards and specifications for many of the proposed practices. 

Furthermore, I would highly recommend a pre-design conference 
between ourselves and the design engineers at their convenience to 
discuss the erosion control, surface water runoff, proposed pond 
location and design and any other items of mutual concern. I 
believe we could save us all some frustration, time and dollars. 

Sincerely 

~~~.£~ 
Louis C. Barber, District Conservationist 

(2) 
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United States 
Department of 
Agriculture 

Soil 
Conservation 
Service 

.. 
January 24, 199o:· 

Mr. James Hulbert, Administrator.·. 
Pierce Co. Land Management & Records Dept. 
Highway Building 
Ellsworth, WI 54011 

Dear Mr. Hulbert: 

I have completed an office review of the Runoff C.ontrol Plan 
for Trumpeter Valley, and would like to thank Donald Mulock, 
Mid State Associates, for providing a plan that was well 
done and provided all of the detail needed for this stage of 
review. My comments are as follows and are in no particular 
order: 

1) General Note #5 should be revised to read, "The 
guidelines and specifications in the USDA/SCS Technical 
Guide shall be followed." 

2) Under Planting Notes, I would recommend the seed mixture 
be increased from 20 to 25 lbs. per acre consisting of 16 
lbs. Kentucky Bluegrass, 8 l~s. Red Fescue, and 1 lb. of 
annual Ryegrass. The ryegrass will act as a nurse crop and 
help provide a quicker cover. Also, the seed rates shall be 
specified as "Pure Live Seed." Seeding must be completed no 
later than September 15th, not October 1st. 

3) At this time,· I would suggest the developer not be held 
to exact number and location of silt fences as shown on 
plan. If timely and complete seeding and mulching are 
accomplished as planned, very few silt fences may be needed. 
Silt fence locations also may need to be varied considerably 
depending upon length and steepness of road ditches and 
borrow areas. 

4) Since at this time, field review was not possible, a 
decision on the number and location of grade stabilization 
structures (gully plugs) needs to be delayed until the 
design engineer and SCS personnel can make a field decision 
on location and design requirements. There are a couple 
sites where log check dams are now proposed where gully 
control might be incorporated into the proposed culverts. 

5) There may be potential at a number of culvert locations 
to create either temporary ponds, thereby reducing 
downstream runoff, or permanent ponds for aesthetic and/or 
irrigation water supply. This possibility also needs 
further discussion with the developer and field study. 

Tne Soil Conservatron Servrce 
rs an agency of the 
Department of Agrrculture 

SCS-AS-1 
10-79 
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6) There also may be additional potential sites within the 
development where the developer may desire ponds. These 
sites could also be viewed in the field at a later date if 
there is interest. 

7) The proposed expansion of the existing dam, and the 
construction of an additional road dam downstream will 
require further joint consultation between SCS and Mid 
States to arrive at design standards that not only meet SCS 
specifications, but also meet the desires and needs of the 
developer. 

Since there is no reference to the existing road to the 
Jacques cabin or to the proposed marina, I assume these and 
any other roads or trails will be addressed at a later date. 
The existing road to Jacques cabin is one-way and has 
sections exceeding 15% grade, which will make for rather 
difficult road maintenance and delivery of emergency 
services in the interim. 

The Environmental Section you reproduced for me answered all 
of my earlier concerns about nitrogen and pesticide 
application. 

I extend my thanks and compliments to the developer and his 
representatives for the professionalism displayed in the 
presentation of the review materials. They were easy to 
understand and review. I look forward to providing whatever 
technical assistance I can within the realm of our 
capabilities and man power. Please relay to Mr. Klick and 
Mr. Mulock to feel free to call me at 273-3531 if they 
desire an appointment to resolve the above issues or any 
others as they arrive. 

Sincerely, 
,--) . . 7 _.,.....,...., /. ~---._) ~ . I <--)~v 

Louis Barber 
District Conservationist 
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County Cu~ ~ Of(la& 
OF ZONING & PLANNING 

MEETING 

The Pierce County zoning and Planning Committee met jointly on 
February 6th, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway 
Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, carl Braunreiter, Francis Coulson 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Acting Chairman, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes from the January lOth and 24th meeting were presented. 
At the January lOth minutes, it was noted that Sandy Michaud was 
not present. Minutes were approved with noted amendment. 

Next meeting has been scheduled for March 7th, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. 
in the Highway Department building. Viewing of sites will be 
scheduled later. 

Vouchers were presented. Discussion regarding the price of the 
Jeep Cherokee. carl will check on more prices for this vehicle. 
Motion by Carl Braunrei ter to approve the vouchers, except for 
the Jeep Cherokee; seconded by Rich Ruemmel~. Motion carried. 

Dennis Hammond was present to discuss the need for his 8.3 acres 
of property located in Section 18 of Gilman Township. He pur
chased the property before the certified survey map requirement 
in 1981 on a land contract and"this had not been recorded. Now 
to sell the property, he will need to have this survey recorded. 
He has received an approximate estimate of $4,000. due to having 
to locate the section marker under STH 63. The Committee stated 
there isn't anything that they could offer to Mr. Hammond. Jim 
suggested checking with neighboring property owners to see if 
anyone is going to be doing any survey work for cost sharing. 

Hilltop Groomer and Kennel Service, Terry and Cynthia Kusilek -
conditional use renewal for dog kennel business in River Falls 
Township. No complaints regarding this business have been re
ceived. Motion by carl Braunreiter to renew the conditional use 
permit; seconded by Francis Coulson. Jim stated that he has been 
to this establishment and it is a well run business. Jim dis
cussed the renewing of permits for this type of business. He 
suggests that conditions could be placed such as a permanent 
permit instead of going through renewals. If conditions were not 
met, then a violation could be issued. Motion by carl Braunreit
er to amend the motion to add a 10 year renewal; seconded Francis 
Coulson. Motion carried. Amended motion carried. 

Harold and Jan stark - conditional use renewal for auto repair 
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business in Gilman Township. No complaints have been received. 
Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant the permit for 2 years; seconded 
by Carl Braunreiter. Motion carried. 

A proposed policy on existing gravel pits was presented. Steve 
read the policy for permitting existing quarries and questioned 
whether our ordinance refers to the State Statutes properly. 
Discussion regarding reclamation of existing quarries. Mr. Holst 
was p~esent to discuss some problem with reclamation of existing 
pits. Steep slopes were discussed regarding preparing for these 
slopes at the beginning of the operation. 

Scott Schoepp stated that the 3 paragraphs of our mineral extrac
tion ordinance are very loose and feels the entire ordinance 
should be rewritten to meet some of the liabilities and to in
clude reclamation. 

Reclamation plans have been included in the new policy for miner
al extraction that is being used for performance standards. Any 
new application must meet these standards. 

Motion by Carl Braunreiter to adopt the policy for existing quar
ries with exceptions being available to existing operators for 
setbacks based on specific conditions and also that any operation 
coming in for a permit for a new operation will submit reclama
tion plans for all other existing quarries in operation; seconded 
by Francis Coulson. Discussion regarding the owner being respon
sible for the quarry. The state has ordinances now that no new 
permits are to be granted until all other violations are cleared 
up. 

Gene Sequin asked about responsibility for property that had an 
existing quarry that the county Sheriff's Association had an 
easement on, used for target practice. An easement was given to 
the County Highway Department for extraction - is the property 
owner or the Association that holds the easement responsible? It 
is the property owner's responsibility, but carl feels that it 
should be the operator's responsibility. 

Roger Osegard, Ed Kraemer & Sons, Inc., stated their quarries are 
leased. Plans are set-up for reclamation with the property owner 
and wonders what would happened if the landowner has a new opera
tor come in and when the lease is not in effect. Discussion re
garding property owner being responsible for reclamation. 

Discussion regarding water drainage and sediment problems in 
quarries. 

Discussion regarding requiring a public hearing notice for per
mitting of the existing quarries. Existing quarries will be sent 
notice of a permit requirement. 

Motion carried. 

The establishment of a size to determine what quarries will need 
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permitting will be placed on the March 7th agenda. 

A proposed citation policy was presented. A citation ordinance 
was passed in 1972, but had not been used. 

Debra Wojtowski, Corporation Counsel, was present to update the 
Committee on this ordinance. 

The Zoning violations can be enforced by the procedure. The 
amount of deposit can be paid in lieu of a court date. Deposit 
amounts have been established in the ordinance. A citation 
issuance needs some guidelines and polices set. The penalty 
assessment is over and above the deposit and should be updated to 
20%. Discussion regarding the amounts set for deposits and 
issuing the violations and citations. 

Jim suggests not including fee amounts in the ordinance, but 
rather have a policy for the amounts. The amounts of cash depos
its must be set by the County Board. Steve suggests minimizing 
the number of different fees. 

The citation policy, deposit amounts and establishing new amounts 
should be reviewed and placed on the next agenda. A court date 
has been set for zoning issues and the ordinances for zoning and 
parks to issue citations. 

Jim presented a pamphlet for a DNR workshop regarding floodplain 
issues on April 18th in Eau Claire. 

Steve stated that the Land Conservation Department has made a 
motion to do the hydraulic shadow study through the Soil Conser
vation Service. 

Jim presented information relating to the proposed airport in 
Clifton/River Falls area. They have not contacted the Land 
Management Department for any planning or permits. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to adjourn; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647. 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Zoning, Planning and Board of Adjustment meeting 
on March 7th, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department build
ing in Ellsworth. The Committee will be viewing sites at 5:00 
p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of February 6th minutes 
- Announce date of next meeting 
- Sign and approve vouchers 

7:40 p.m. - Ed Kramer & Sons, Inc. - conditional use for 
mineral extraction and asphalt plant -
Trenton Township 

7:50 p.m. - Constance Spriggle - setback variance for an 
attached garage - Trimbelle Township 

8:00 p.m. - discuss a resolution on Prescott/River Falls 
airport 

8:20 p.m. - Linda Tomaselli - Geographic Information 
System (GIS) study proposal 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss citation policy 

- discuss permitting of existing gravel pits 
and determination of size 

- purchase of zoning vehicle 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE ZONING, PLANNING, 
& 

BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT MEETING 

The Pierce County Zoning, Planning and Board of Adjustment met 
jointly on the the 20th day of April, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
Pierce County Highway Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Donald Johnson, Chuck Kline, Joseph Rohl, Fran
cis Coulson, Rich Ruemmele, Marge Baldwin, Ed Winger, and Betty 
Folson. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Donald Johnson at 7:35 p.m. This 
was an organizational meeting. Don nominated Chuck as chairper
son. Motion by Francis; seconded by Rich to close nominations 
and elect Chuck unanimously. Motion passed. Same motion made 
and passed for Joe for vice-chairperson. Don nominated Rich for 
secretary. There were no other nominations. Rich was elected 
secretary. 

Jim Hulbert reported on in-house technical Land Managment meet
ings with a desire to carry over the budget of $30,000. into a 
non-lasping account to use next year for initial study and de
velpment of a geographical information system. Jim and Bob 
Sheffers suggested obtaining air photos with paneling next year. 
This would allow more G.P.S. markers to be used when obtaining 
photos. Steve Raith suggested fall budgeting and planning to 
ensure a continuation of the program. 

Zoning meeting was recessed. 

Marge Baldwin called Board of Adjustment meeting to order to 
organize. Betty Folsom nominated Marge Baldwin as chairperson. 
Elected unanimously. Betty Folsom nominated Ed Winger as vice 
chairperson. Elected unanimously. Steve discussed new member's 
responsibilities and training ·to carry out Zoning and code appli
cations with enforcement. Steve also discussed variance granting 
verse ordinance applications. 

Donald Cobian appeared to ask variance for building construction 
at 80' from center of road, which is closer than the required 
100'. Donald and Steve presented photos showing the former 
building and the proposed building with dimensions of variance 
(20') needed to obtain permit at the desired location. There was 
no comment against the project from the Trimbelle town chairman. 
Marge asked about future use of the right-of-way requiring remov
al of building. Deb Wojtowski cited unusual hardship example and 
applications where set-backs may be reduced to a practical mini
mum to build structure. This included the definition of hard
ship. 

Betty moved to grant variance; Ed seconded. Motion carried. 
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Bernard Hurley appeared to ask for a variance to build a non-con
forming dwelling deck addition in Clifton township. Mr. and Mrs. 
Hurley presented drawings and dimensions of proposed deck con
struction. Steve noted intended deck is less than 200' from the 
normal high water mark and is not setback 100' from the bluff
line. Steve stated he cannot improve structure by more than 50% 
of valuation when adding to structure under non-conforming use. 
Assessed value of the completed deck will be $3,500.00. The deck 
is only 11' from the lot line and should be 25'. A non-conform
ing use is not supposed to be expanded in useable living space. 
Adjacent neighbors and town have not voiced any objection. Steve 
noted the the DNR does not feel that living space (deck) should 
be added to non-conforming use. When asked about this applica
tion, Steve also cited examples which control erosion and to use 
color to camouflage from river view. Marge asked about height 
and size dimensions, as well as heard the description of access 
to the deck from Mrs. Hurley. The cost was no problem. There 
seemed to be no problem from the neighbors. This deck was not 
considered as living space by the Committee. 

Betty moved to grant variance to construct the deck. Ed seconded 
the motion. Motion passed. 

Board set meetings for future. May 2 for the Board of Adjustment 
Training, alternate date is May 3. Regular meeting will be 
Tuesday May 22nd at 7:30 p.m. at the Highway building. 

Betty moved, Ed seconded to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Zoning meeting was called back to order by Chuck. 

Minutes were reviewed. Francis noted the typographical errors to 
correct. Minutes were approved as noted that on page 1, Highway 
10 should read Highway 63 and page 2 should read the Board of 
Adjustment meeting was adjourned; not received. 

Jim requested a hearing date for the final approval of the Devel
opment Plan for the Trumpeter Valley. Date set was for Wednes
day, May 23, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. Regular Zoning meeting was sched
uled for Wednesday, May 30, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. 

Harvey Meier appeared to discuss existing airport. Steve dis
cussed determination required to show if airport is an existing 
use and also if it has been a continuing use. Also nuisance 
flying complaints by neighbors. Meeting is for informational 
intent with no official action planned. Chuck read letter sub-
mitted by Harvey from the FAA representative discussing aeronau
tical map position and recognition of use without abandonment. 
Steve read a rent agreement referring to the airport (submitted 
by the Meiers) . Mr. Meier stipulated that the runway use has 
been continuous since completion in 1958. He also noted the FAA 
verification of approach and take-off suitability. Joe ques
tioned continuity of documents. Mr. Meier noted no rent agree
ments existed for years as adjoining land was self-farmed. Three 
hangar spaces exist at the runway. Francis asked about the type 
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of fly-in use. Mr. Meier noted examples of traffic. The Commit
tee viewed the rent agreements for farming adjacent field, scrap
books and photos. 

Mr. Meier noted that the field was used for: instruction, pleas
ure, parts fly-in, conjunctive use with the Tegeler air strip. 

No original permit was secured at the origin in 1958 at time of 
CAA. Daylight use of the airstrip requires no light or safety 
equipment for night flying. Joe asked questions of insurance and 
liability required to fly planes and land at Meiers'. The home
owners' insurance covers the visiting fly-ins. 

Jim Hulbert asked about initial construction. Mr. Meier stated 
the original structure has been replaced more than once: in 1968, 
1976 and 1980 after wind damage and he claimed to have obtained 
county and township permits when required for building. Mr. 
Meier owns one plane at the hangar and stated that he has a 
pilot's license. Mr. Meier stated that he does not possess an 
instruction license nor does instruction occur except for commer
cial pilots giving reviews. 

Robert Chambers, River Falls appeared to discuss the need of a 
condtional use permit for an airport and FAA recognition of Meier 
strip on current 6 month issue of map. FAA does not recognize 
his site number. The reason for lack of recognition by FAA, but 
appearance on Wisconsin charts, may be due to lack of communica
tion. Mr. Meier has submitted an application as of March and it 
is being treated as a new application by FAA. The continuous use 
of the airport was also questioned. 

Mr. Chambers has noted that the application by Harvey Meier to 
change from a private use airport to public use airport should 
require a conditional use permit. 

Deb Wojtowski noted that Pierce County does require a conditional 
use permit for an airport. She explained the concept of "grand
fathering-in", namely a new law cannot be passed to make an 
existing condition illegal. FAA and state standards would affect 
prosecuting a person for reckless flying. If a use existed when· 
an ordinance was passed, it is grandfathered-in: if it is dis
continued for a year or more, it is necessary to get a condition
al use permit. 

Mike Meier, son of Harvey Meier, added discussion about Wisconsin 
statutes which apply, continuous use which has existed, and feels 
that airports in general are an item of interest to Pierce County 
at this time. 

Bud Phillips, River Falls neighbor questioned the 500 foot limi
tation observance by planes. He questioned continuty with annual 
landings. Sharon Phillips, neighbor, questioned the landing of 
airplanes between 1964 and 1984. 

Fred Tegeler, Cottage Grove discussed his father's and his per-
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sonal flying experience regarding flying back and forth between 
Tegeler and Meier airstrips. He also stated that he has seen no 
disturbance of personal cattle under properly flown airplanes on 
close landings •. 

Deb Wojtowski suggested that if more information is needed to 
pursue a determination of ordinance compliance, a hearing should 
be scheduled to obtain more information and then a determination 
can be made if indeed an airport has been in operation. 

Jim Hulbert related that the Minnesota/Wisconsin Boundary Area 
Commission will be meeting on April 30th in La Crosse on bluff
land issues along both sides of the Mississippi River. Jim willl 
attend this meeting. 

Discussion of combining mineral extraction policy with the gravel 
pit regulations in the existing zoning code. Deb Wojtowski 
outlined how more restrictive amendments to existing ordinances 
need to go through hearing process with right of appeal by af
fected townships. 

Line-by-line evaluation of proposed amendment compared to exist
ing ordinance must occur to determine what can be used with or 
without ordinance amendment. To date 5 out of 5 applications 
have been approved for mineral extraction with good compliance. 

Steve stated that the need for thorough evaluation to rewrite 
comprehensive zoning ordinances will be lengthy, expensive, and 
beyond the scope of existing personnel because of existing work
loads. 

Deb Wojtowski confirmed that patchwork application of opinions by 
office and legal assistance is more costly than can be compre
hended by the Committee. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the possible availability of an amended st. 
Croix County ordinance on·subdivisions. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve payment of the vouchers; 
seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Barry Reeck appeared to discuss building permit extension to 
cover a deck addition to dwelling as covered in original permit. 
Home was started immediately after the permit was issued to raise 
and underpin building with continuous progress, however slow. 
Question relative to appearance was if the deck to be built may 
still be completed under the original permit granted. Consensus 
was that the permit still covered the deck as long as home was 
built continuously. Discussion by all about time tables granted 
according to type of permit to obtain completion. 

Discussion regarding the policy on use of county vehicles. 
Discussion of the practice of taking county vehicles home for 
zoning work, commuting, and related activities. Committee makes 
no auto use stipulation at this time other than present policy of 
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using the vehicle in a judicious, practical commute to and from 
work sites. 

Dar-Ray Subdivision was reported on by Steve Raith regarding the 
history of poor control of sewage disposal and complaints by the 
residents. He discussed his meeting with the residents to ex
plain system failures, sanitary surveys, inspection and enforce
ment as applied to system violations. Steve detailed discussion 
with the president of the Village to remedy the sanitary situa
tion and also plan to schedule a meeting with the Village plus 
public hearing to precede condemnation of failed systems at Dar
Ray Heights. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to adjourn; seconded to Joseph Rohl. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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'::_/ i_[~ CB_pyOUNTY ZONING & PLANNING MEETING MINUTES 

flounty Cfe.tk, 1~ CJ{fo-
The Pierce County Zoning and Planning Committee met jointly on 
the 23rd day of May, 1990, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County 
Highway Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele, and 
Francis Coulson. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson, Greg 
Gappa, and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Steve Raith discussed the steps that have been completed al
ready: 1) the concept plan approval; and 2) the development plan 
approval which rezoned the property to a PUD; and step 3) was the 
final development plan which was approved at the January 24th 
Zoning and Planning meeting and phase 1 approval will be decided 
on tonight, so construction can begin. 

Requirements for phase 1 approval were read through by Mr. Raith: 

1) Final plat corrections must be approved by Madison. 
This will have to be a condition, as Madison can not get to the 
maps right away. Mr. Dayton stated they should be approved this 
week. There were just some minor errors. 

2) Property boundary lines, dimensions of property. 
3) Locations for homes and total square foot dimensions 

were not submitted for the existing structures. This can be a 
condition on the approval. There are 3 existing buildings there 
now. 

4) Location of all streets, driveways, and entrances, curb 
cuts, access aisles, etc. was laid on the plan. 

5) Location of all common open space. 
6) Location of public space. 
7) Proposed lots and blocks numbers, and the County num

bering system; which has not been completed as the township has 
not completed the process. 

8) Location use, sizes of structures and land uses on 
adjacent property. 

9) Detailed sketches of proposed landscaping. 
10) Easements, to rights-of-way and utility lines. 
11) Final plat to meet all state requirements. 
12) Fee. 
13) Grading and soil control plans. 

A letter was submitted from the Soil Conservation Service, by 
Louie Barber. He indicated he had spent 2 or 3 days out on the 
site. There are places that need erosion control structures; 
at least six sites. There is need to control gullies on the edge 
of some of the lot lines. Referring to the letter, items #5, #6, 
#9, #10 and #11 need erosion control structures. These sites 
will drain less than 5 acres in each case, but there is need for 
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erosion control to stop gully heads. Just off Balsam Drive, 
some control will be needed there. 

Across the road, 4 to 5 acres drain to this area. Mr. Barber 
feels a road dam is suggested for that site behind the club 
house. Mr. Barber would like to see the second culvert in after 
leaving Balsam Drive taken out and the water taken back to the 
north. This would eliminate a gully structure on lots #6 and #7. 
There is some dump removal to be done on the back of lots #1, 
#2, and #3. Mr. Barber recommends that erosion control plans be 
required near the golf course because of more grading that is 
required there. He is requesting design plans to be submitted to 
the Zoning Committee. Mr. Barber has some concerns regarding an 
existing pond and the fill for fairway #2 and another pond below 
that. He will request help from their engineers on this project. 
Grades in the road ditches could exceed the velocity of 5' to 6' 
per second. Mr. Barber will have engineering help with review
ing plans to try to reduce that velocity. 

Mr. Gappa stated his biggest concern was erosion control and 
adequate protection for the road ditches. 

Mr. Raith stated that Dan Simonson, DNR Engineer, would help Mr. 
Barber if needed. He referred to Mr. Simonson's letter dated 
February 1, 1990. 

Mr. Dayton stated that the golf course designer has not completed 
the plans as yet. They are not close to starting construction 
now anyway. 

Restrictive convenants and home owners association plans should 
be submitted and financial securities will be the last of the 
submittal requirements. 

Steve stated we did not get a full report and review on some of 
the conditions that were to be reviewed by Corporation Counsel on 
the homeowners association agreement and restrictive conve
nants. 

The western boundary line was disputed by an adjoining property 
owner at the last meeting. Mr. Dayton stated that an easement 
will be purchased and stated the purchase agreements have not 
been completed yet. 

The Parkland dedication fee of $35,200.00 needs to be submitted 
to the County and the financial assurances have not been submit
ted. 

Mr. Dayton has stated that Oak Grove township has given them 
phase 1 approval in February. It was stated that this is the 
purpose of the meeting tonight. Phase 1 will be the golf course, 
roads, and utili ties and platting of the 78 lots. Mr. Dayton 
stated they are awaiting approval for the marina from DNR in 
June or July. He feels the marina plans are more environmental-
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ly sound and less complicated. 
magazines, direct mail, etc. 
that approval. 

Preliminary ads in Twin Cities 
will not be started until after 

Mr. Hulbert asked about the marina plans and about back-up plans 
if it isn't approved. Mr. Dayton stated that it would be more of 
a retail project instead of a private club. Mr. Hulbert asked 
if they would change their marketing plans. Mr. Dayton feels it 
will still be secondary homes. The primary part of the project 
will not be started until spring. 

Mr. Dayton stated that the parkland dedication fees and finan
cial bonding will be submitted to the County when the land is to 
be purchased and when construction is to be started. 

There was discussion regarding land use permits for the grading 
of the golf course. This is when the parkland fees will be paid 
and the letter of credit of $450,000.00 will be submitted. The 
approval is not effective until all conditions have been met. 

Mr. Hulbert stated that after tonight's phase 1 approval is 
granted, it would be contingent upon when permits being issued. 

Mr. Hulbert asked about monitoring wells. Mr. Dayton stated that 
the wells are in and results will be taken soon. 

Mr. Raith stated that conditions can be placed on the land use 
permits, such as issues of controlling erosion, etc., and those 
would have to be approved by Mr. Barber and Mr. Gappa first. Mr. 
Hulbert asked about needing approval from Deb Wojtowski on the 
two items she is suppose to be reviewing and approving. 

Mr. Ruemmele asked about an article he read recently concerning 
the developing of 12 exclusive golf courses, if they were 
connected in any way with them. Mr. Dayton replied, no. Mr. 
Ruemmele asked about the ownership or backing of Mr. Burnett. 
Mr. Dayton stated that Mr. Burnett is still a partner. 

Mr. Rohl stated that it is important to put conditions on the 
approval regarding the grading issue. 

Mr. Dayton asked that if approval is granted, must they start 
construction within 12 months of today. Discussion followed 
regarding length of time frame of permit. Mr. Raith stated that 
if all conditions haven't been met, then it is not effective yet 
anyway. The one year is to begin when approval is effective. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant phase 1 approval subject to the 
approvals of Soil Conservation Service and County engineer re
garding erosion control plans, Corporation Counsel's review of 
the covenants, state approval of final plat, submission of the 
financial assurance agreements, and payment of the parkland fees; 
seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 
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Motion to adjourn by Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Joe Rohl. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

May 24, 1990 

There will be a Zoning and Planning meeting on the 30th day of 
May 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department 
building in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

5:30 p.m. - View sites 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Minutes of April 20th meeting approv~l 
- Set date of-next meeting 
- Sign and approve vouchers 

7:40 p.m~ - Vernon Kelly - conditional use permit for 
reconstructing a communication tower -
River Falls Township 

7:50 p.m. - Harvey Meier - information hearing on existing 
airport - Oak Grove Township 

8:15 p.m. - Gene Shefland - discuss variance granted on 
property in Clifton Township 

8:25 p.m. - Larry Murphy - discussjapprove 4 lot certified 
survey map - River Falls Township 

8:40 p.m. - conditional use renewal - Bennie Helgeson -
excavating business - Spring Lake Township 

8:45 p.m. - conditional use renewal - LaVern Rosenberg -
motorcycle hillclimb rally - Trimbelle Township 

8:50 p.m. - Todd Stedfeldt - flooding situation 

9:05 p.m. - review and approval of animal waste management 
ordinance draft 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- discuss Uniform Dwelling Code 

- discuss/approve purchase of zoning vehicle 
phone 

- discussion on employee positions 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

Administ~. tmD . Working today for a better tomorrow 
H. RAITH~ 

County, Wl ~ lr.Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY ZONING AND PLANNING MEETING MINUTES 

The Pierce County Zoning and Planning Committee met jointly on 
the 30th day of May, 1990, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County 
Highway Department in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, and Rich 
Ruemmele, with Francis Coulson arriving at 7:55 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes were presented and approved on a motion by Don Johnson; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented and approved by a motion by Rich Ruem
mele; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Prices were presented for a mobile phone for the Zoning Depart
ment. Discussion followed regarding the cashing of a bond to 
lower the cost from U. s. West Cellular. More information was 
needed regarding access fees for air time. This will be placed 
on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Vernon Kelly appeared for a conditional use permit for recon
struction of a communication tower in River.Falls Township. 
Public hearing notice was read. Mr. Vernon Kelly stated that the 
tower was there 4 - 6 years ago. The cable went weak and the 
tower collapsed. It was owned by a company in Eau Claire. Now 
they are hooked-up to a company in Hudson. The footings are 
still there. Mr. Kelly was at the River Falls town board meeting 
and they recommend approval. This tower is used for 2-way commu
nication. There are no buildings near the tower. The closest 
neighboring building belongs to Dean Bergseng. The height will 
be approximately 90-98 feet. Discussion regarding FCC approval. 
Cement is still there from the previous tower. The site has been 
inspected. ·Mr. Kelly stated it will be for personal use. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve with conditions that there is 
FCC approval; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Informational hearing on an existing airport located on property 
owned by Harvey Meier in Oak Grove Township. Public hearing 
notice was read. Steve stated that the Zoning Office has not 
made a decision as to whether this is an existing or grandfa
thered-in airport. Previous Zoning meeting was also discussed. 
Steve stated Mr. Meier does not have to apply for a permit until 
after a decision of whether he has been grandfathered-in or not. 
Public comments were asked for. 

Mr. Andrew Detroi, Manager of FAA in Minneapolis, was present. 
He stated that FAA does not consider what community should have 
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an airport. Planes cannot fly lower than 1000' over a community 
and 500' over buildings except when taking off and landing. 
There are no regulations covering where planes land. Steve asked 
at what point an airport is considered private or commercial. 
Mr. Detroi stated that 10 operations a year could be called a 
private strip, but only people invited can land there. A commer
cial operation has specific requirements. State and federal 
funds are used to support a commercially operated airport. 

Mr. Detroi stated that the majority of airports do not have FAA 
approval. Chuck asked about the map that was presented and it 
had FAA numbers on the strip. Mr. Detroi stated the 
community/individual tells FAA that they request it to be put on 
the map. It also can be removed by request. If there is a 
report of a hazard at an airstrip, FAA will go look at it. If 
they can't get the community/individual to repair the strip as 
needed, then they will take the strip off the map. 

Mark Gunderman asked if there were no FAA rules as to where a 
plane can land. Steve stated the County does not have rules on 
where to land, and the ordinance does not clearly define an air
port. Steve said Mr. Meier's airstrip was grandfathered in prior 
to the adoption of the ordinance. 

Mark Gunderman asked about a private strip being changed to 
commercial use. Steve stated we are just deciding whether Mr. 
Meier is grandfathered-in and does not see how the County could 
stop Mr. Meier from letting others use his strip. 

Joe Rohl asked if rent is charged to other individuals for the 
use of the strip, then couldn't it be considerd a commercial 
strip. Steve stated the ordinance says that a conditional use 
permit is required in an Ag zone for an airstrip. Mr. Rohl asked 
if an existing airport is changed, wouldn't a permit need to be 
required. Discussion followed regarding the grandfathered use 
vs. non-conforming uses. If the activity is not in use for one 
year or more, it would require a permit when the activity is 
started again. 

Mark Kinders, home owner in Clifton Township, presented a docu
ment and a letter regarding the Meier airport. He noted that the 
airport was abandoned (not in use) during 1964 - 1986. Written 
affidavits could be presented. 

Pat Nelson, River Falls farmer/renter of Phillips property, noted 
that during 1974 - 1983 there was a time that the airstrip had 
tall grass grown-up, gopher holes, etc., that would have made it 
impossible to land an airplane on. 

Sharon Phillipps, neighbor to Mr. Meier, stated she has lived 
there all her life and noted that during 1970 - 1986 there was no 
activity on the strip. It had not been plowed or mowed. Mrs. 
Phillipps stated that the airport was recently opened for Mr. 
Meier's son. 
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Ray Hanken, neighbor, stated the airstrip had not been used for 
many years. He stated that in 1980 the hanger had blown down 
and a new one was built in 1988. A new plane was also purchased. 
Mr. Hanken stated he has observed some harrassment from planes 
at the Meier airstrip._ 

Mr. Nelson stated that in the winter time, there have been no 
tracks observed on the Meier airstrip. 

Rita Huppert, who lives 1 1/2 miles away, said that in May of 
1973, they were celebrating their 25th wedding anniversary and 
had called Mrs. Meier asking if they could land a plane at their 
airstrip and Mrs. Meier had stated to her that no it was not fit 
to land planes there. 

Mr. Rohl stated that evidence has indicated that the strip is 
not grandfathered and steps should be taken to apply for a condi
tional use if Mr. Meier so desires and feels the testimony is 
clear. 

Discussion followed regarding referring all the information to 
our Corporation Counsel. 

Mrs. Meier was present and stated that she has no comment. 

It was asked if it made a difference if it was a public or pri
vate airport. Steve stated that he feels it doesn't make a 
difference according to the ordinance. 

Discussion followed regarding the Tegeler airport and the subdi
vision off Cheeseborough Road with a private airport. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to submit this matter to Corporate Counsel to 
review ordinances and report back to this Committee as soon as 
possible; seconded by Francis Coulson. 

Mr. Detroi stated that he has never heard of any ordinance to 
prohibit any plane landing on lands in the County. Steve stated 
that as stated earlier, 10 landings could be defined as an air
port. He also stated the intent is to regulate and permit the 
operation of an airport. 

Mark Gunderman asked if it is the Committee's intention that Mr. 
Meier could not take off and land on his own property without the 
Committee's approval. Chuck stated that the Committee will be 
waiting for the Corporate Counsel's interpretation. The defini
tion of an airport from the State Statutes was discussed. 

Mark Kinders asked if the information supplied was sufficient. 
Steve stated that any information should be written down and 
submitted as an affidavit. 

Joe Rohl stated that he feels cheated that no true information 
was brought forth by the Meiers and feels Mr. Meier did not 
fulfill his part as to bringing in the information and suggests 
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Pierce County Parks Committee 

Wednesday, June 5, 1996 
Nugget Lake County Park 

Present: Ray Anderson, Dick Wilhelm, Tom Bengtson, Steve Schoeder, Mark 
Schroeder, Terry Pirius, Gary Pavloski, and Scott Schoepp. 

The meeting was'aalled to order by Ray. The May 8th min~tes were reyiewed. 
Motion by Steve, seconded by Tom to .approve the May 8th minutes. Motion 

carried. 

SNOWMOBILE BUSINESS 

S cott presented the Snowmobile bills which totaled $2,249.46. Motion by 
Tom, seconded by Steve to approve the Snowmobile bills. Motion carried. 

The May Financial Report was presented. The expenses to date were $475.44 
over the eligible reimbursement .. The Snowmobile Council will pay the am()Unt 
required to balance the account at the end of the year. Motion by Tom; seconded 
by Steve to appro~e the Ma·y Fi_n·ancial Report: . Motion carried. · 

·-· .'; . 
Scott informed the Committee of the upcoming Snowmobile Program Annual 
Meeting Picnic. The Meeting/Picnic will be on July 25th at 7:00 p.m.,· at the. Rush 
River Snowmobile Clubhouse. 

·.:.:::. 

PARK BUSINESS 

. scott presented the Park bills which totaled $2,402.37 and the canteen fund 
resale bills which totaled $617.98. Motion by Steve, seconded by Tom to 

approve the Park bills. Motion carried. The May Financial Report was presented. 
Motion by Steve, seconded by Tom to approve the May Financial Report. Motion 
carried. 

The May Income Report was presented. Total income for May was $9,554. Total 
income to date was $11. ,062. 

Scott reported on the loader tract()r that required major repair. The shifter broke 
and fell into the ·gears. The tractor needed a rear split and the final bill for repairs 
was $1,097. 

Scott also reported that there was an underground water leak near the holding 
tank. Estimate for repair should be between $200 and $300. He also reported on 
the recently held Lions Fishing Contest. They had a good turnout with about 65 
kids entered. 



OLD BUSINESS 

Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley Developer, was present to request a final decision 
regarding the land dedication requirement for The Trumpeter Valley Project. He 

still maintained he had a concern with the mixing of the public within his 
Development. He also informed the Committee that he was in the process of 
creating a State Natural Area along the West ridge of the Development. Mark 
informed the Committee that the Land Management Committee has given 
preliminary plat approval and has collected $3,300 in fees tha.t will be retained until 
a final decision is reached regarding the land dedication. The development South of 
the Trumpeter Valley Project will be coming into the Land Management Office in 
the near future for development approval. The Committee will retain the right to 
acceptthe land dedication for the Trumpeter Valley Development while they explore 
access possibilities through the proposed development to the South. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Scott presented a request he received from the Extension Office regarding a Park 
donation to the Wisconsin Associated County Extension Committee Annual 

Conference. Scott explained the donation the Park has made over the past several 
years. Motion by Dick,· seconded by Tom to authorize the Pa~k to make the same 
donati_cm' as ·in the past. M6tion carried. . 

NEXT MEETING DATE 

Th~~~ext Parks Committee Meeting will be on Monday, July8, 1996, at 10:30 
a.m., .at the Park. ·. . . 

Motion by Steve, seconded by Tom to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Scott Schoepp. 

wpwin\general\park6-5 



the County move as fast as possible on this matter. 
carried. 

Discussion followed regarding the use of an airstrip. 

Motion 

Gene Shefland was present to discuss his property. He presented 
an outline of information regarding this property located in 
Clifton Township. A permit was issued in 1971 for building a 
duplex with no restrictions. In 1976, Dan Happy applied for a 
sanitary permit and variance to split the lot and the duplex. On 
December 6, 1976, Mr. Happy was issued a variance to divide and 
sell that property. Mr. Holcomb had made a motion to grant the 
variance with approval from the District Attorney's office and 
no future building was to be built if this structure was de
stroyed. This condition should have been included in the sale of 
the property and to be a covenant with the land. Mr. Shefland 
stated he can't find any approval from the District Attorney's 
office nor any tape of the meeting. Mr. Happy sold the property 
in June, 1988 to Mr. Shefland, and nothing was on the land con
tract that stated he could not rebuild on it. Mr. Shefland 
stated that he had a buyer for the lot; but, when she researched 
the records in the Zoning office, she found out that she could 
not build on it; then she backed out of the sale. Letters were 
written to ask for help by Mr. Shefland. A letter was written by 
Deb Wojtowski. There have been numerous correspondence with the 
Zoning Office. Mr. Shefland has repeatedly asked for an answer; 
can the duplex be rebuilt or not. Mr. Shefland stated he is 
paying taxes on this property that possibly can't be rebuilt on. 

Discussion followed regarding non-conforming uses. The original 
permit was for a duplex. Steve read the minutes of the October 
9, 1970 meeting stating it should be left as a non-conforming 
use. It was questioned why was it issued if it was not permit
ted. Chuck stated that in 1976; it was meant to be non-conform
ing at the time the variance was granted. 

Steve discussed the problems with making determinations based on 
the permit applications and the problems associated with issuing 
the varianc_es. Setbacks were discussed. The three foot rear 
setbacks were not even discussed in the minutes. 

Steve asked if all 3 lots were 1 parcel at one time. Mr. Shef
land stated that it was one parcel at one time and owned by 
Victor Hagberg at that time. Mr. Hagberg obtained a right-of-way 
to the St. Croix River. Mr. Shefland stated he was trying to 
sell his half and has now had someone back out of the sale. 

Discussion followed regarding substandard lots and combining of 
these substandard lots. 

Also discussed was the fact there is no approval from the D.A.'s 
office after Mr. Shefland stated he had found no approval and no 
record of a letter being sent to Mr. Happy telling him that_ he 
could not rebuild there. 
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Di~cussion regarding the meeting that took place in October, 
1970. Chuck Kline stated that the variance for the property 
should be passed on by the property owner. Mr. Shefland stated 
that Mr. Warren Brandt did not find any of these problems on the 
property at the time he purchased the property. Francis Coulson 
was present at that Zoning meeting and it was questioned, what 
would happen if it would burn down. 

Bob Sheffers stated he remembered when Vic Hagberg started the 
duplexes with out the permits. Steve stated that he did read 
somewhere that if the duplex was destroyed; it could only be 
replaced with a single-family building. Mr. Shefland is asking 
for a statement from the Zoning Committee whether it can be re
built as it is now, a single-family dwelling or nothing can be 
done at all. Steve stated that the Committee can't make that 
determination. A variance needs to be granted because setbacks 
can not be met. Steve stated if a variance is granted for a 
future activity, that is not being requested at this time, that 
would be tieing the hands of the future boards. 

Jim Hulbert stated he feels uncomfortable that a decision can't 
be made and that we should be providing information to the public 
and providing assistance and determination to citizens. 

Discussion regarding the granting of a variance followed. State
ments were read from the Corporation Counsel's office. 

Lengthy discussion regarding who should make the decision of 
whether a variance could be granted to rebuild a duplex or not 
and the errors of the whole matter. · 

Chuck feels that the Corporation Counsel should be contacted and 
maybe the violation approach should be followed. Steve will get 
an answer for Mr. Shefland in relatively short time. Mr. Shef
land asked that the Board stay involved; otherwise, he will not 
get anywhere. This matter will be placed on the next agenda. 

Larry Murphy, land surveyor from River Falls, was present to 
discuss land division by Duane Johnson to create 4 lots in the 
extra-territorial zone of River Falls. A revision of the subdi
Vl.Sl.on ordinance was in 1981, creating the CSM procedure and 
until last year that creation of more than 2 small lots was 
accepted and it has been common practice to create 4-lot CSMs. 
Mr. Murphy has recently found out about the change in policy. 
Mr. Murphy stated he had copies of 4-lot CSMs that have been 
documented since 1981 and that he feels people have been misguid
ed by the County. He was not made aware of any re-thinking of 
the ordinance. He feels that they (surveyors) should have been 
notified. He is asking for a grace period for the work that has 
already been started based on past policies. 

Steve reviewed the situation regarding Wisconsin State Statutes 
Chapter 236-Platting Procedures. Lots that are larger than State 
requirements would not require State approval unless the County 
required that. County code states that creation of larger lots in 
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numbers exceeding 2, during a 5 year period, under 5 acres will 
have to be considered for State plat approval. This has not been 
done because the interpertation of the ordinance has been differ
ent. 

Jim stated that this issue did come up at the Zoning meeting in 
April of 1989. A memo was presented from Corporation Counsel 
that was also presented at the April Zoning meeting. 

Bob Sheffers stated that the original subdivision ordinance was 
adopted in 1968 and revised in 1972. Wisconsin State Statutes 
Chapter 236 states that up to 4 parcels can be created by CSM. 
Pierce County's original ordinance stated that no more than 2 
lots can be created. The Zoning Committee felt that at the time 
the CSM ordinance was created in 1981 that the County should go 
back to the state Statute. Mr. Sheffers stated that everyone 
felt the correct procedures were being followed with the CSM's. 
4-lot CSM's were being approved all these years until Jim found 
out that the subdivision ordinance was not being followed. Mr. 
Sheffers stated that there are several CSM's that have been 
created that are waiting to be recorded pending sale of lots. 

Jim stated that the Zoning Committee cannot informally decide to 
ignore an ordinance. 

Bob Sheffers reviewed that anything under 15 acres had to be put 
in a CSM and no record was made at the time of the adoption of 
the CSM in 1981. A sub-committee was set-up to revise the ordi
nance last year but has been put on the back ·burner. Question 
was asked about the length of time it would 'take to~revise the 
ordinance. It would take one month for public heA~ng and 2 
readings of the ordinance by the County Board before~approval is 
final. :}: 

~'~~' 

Mr. Sheffers stated that something must be done now,~· Discussion 
that townships have to adopt County subdivision.: ordiances. 
Discussion regarding St. Croix County's ordiances and using the 
State Statute guidelines. Meeting date was set for June 8th at 
7:00 p.m. at the Highway Building to discuss amending the subdi
vision ordinance. Public hearing date was set for June 27 at 
7:30 p.m. at the Highway Building for regular Zoning meeting and 
public hearing for subdivision ordinance. The agenda will be 
sent to surveyors that work in the County. 

Bennie Helgeson appeared for a conditional use renewal permit for 
excavating business in Spring Lake Township. He has not moved to 
this property yet and is still cleaning up the property as a junk 
yard business was there. He plans on moving to the site this 
summer. Mr. Helgeson has asked for an extended renewal for more 
than 2 years. Steve stated that there have been no initial 
evaluation period and suggests to leave it at 2 years for now. 
No comments have been received from the Township or neighbors. 
Motion by Francis Coulson to grant the conditional use renewal 
for 2 years; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 
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LaVern Rosenberg - conditional use renewal permit for a motor
cycle hill climb rally in Trimbelle Township. Mr. Rosenberg was 
not present. No comments have been received. Motion by Don 
Johnson to renew the conditional use permit for 2 years and to 
meet the requirements of the National Hill Climb Society; sec
onded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Ruth Boettcher was present to discuss an animal waste storage 
ordinance. Over half of the counties in the state have written 
or are working on an ordinance. Importance is ground water 
safety. Farmers placing new structures would have to follow the 
new ordinance. She asked that Zoning would handle permitting and 
enforcement of the ordinance. 

What will be covered under the proposed Pierce County animal 
waste ordiance: 

1. Construction of new earthen manure storage facilities. 
2. Construction of new concrete manure storage facilities. 
3. Enlargement of existing manure storage facilities or 

construction that will change the original engineering 
design of an existing storage facility. 

4. Construction of manure storage platforms or any other 
type of permanent facility designed to hold a minimum 
of 30 days of animal waste. 

What is not included under the proposed Pierce County animal 
waste ordiance: 

1. Winter stacking of manure (unless a permanent storage 
platform is being constructed, #4 above). 

2. Manure spreading activities will not be regulated 
unless the landowner is putting in a structure that 
falls into one of the· categories above. In this case, 
spreading guidelines will be written for the landowner. 

Application fee would be $50.00, same as a LCD aplication fees. 
Siting review will be done by the LRD and permit is issued for 2 
years. LCD_will do inspection at construction time. Enforcement 
will be done by Zoning, LCD, and possibly Corperation Counsel. 

The draft ordinance was presented. 

Discussion regarding existing spreading being grandfathered-in. 
If an existing pit were enlarged or the engineering design was to 
be changed of the existing pit, it would come under the new 
ordinance. The Technical Guide Standard 633 was discussed. 
Farmers are using these standards now for dams, etc. Discussion 
followed regarding the cost sharing. County is looking into this 
now. Chuck feels that the fee should not be listed in the ordi
nance. 

Ruth read that the penalty for a violation is $200.00. Ruth 
asked if these should be changed. Steve reviewed the citation 
.and vi9i~~~on fees. Ruth estimates about 6 appli~ations will be 
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permitted for each year. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele that the Committee support the draft and 
to forward it to a public meeting; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Discussion regarding the number of public hearings possible. 
Motion carried. 

Discussion of employee positions in the Zoning Office to help 
with work load. The number of grant applications and the 
number of complaints that haven't been followed up on were 
brought up. Also discussed was the writing of ordinance, licens
ing of junk yards, sign permits, non-conforming use lists, etc. 

The new employee position for assistant zoning administrator is 
to be presented to the Personnel Committee by August. Discussion 
followed regarding compensation for Mary Jo Larson, Zoning Secre
tary, doing field work. Steve feels there should be an Assistant 
Zoning Administrator and re-create a Zoning secretarial position. 
Discussion followed regarding union positions. Have job descrip
tions written up for the next meeting. 

Motion by Don Johnson to adjourn; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 .· 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 ' . 

June 4, _1990 
-

There will · be a Zoning arid Planning meeting on the 8th day of 
June 1990 at 7:00 p.m. in the Pierce County· Highway Department· 
building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

' 

Representative from us West Cellular 

7:10 p.m. - Representative from Spring Valley Telephone Co. 

7:20 p.m. - Representative from Hager City Telephone Co. 
;])i::.""'C 1.:;, i" ,J a IV . !Y7 o t3 I L. <=..,.. Pkfo !U l:r . 

7:30 p.m. - discussjreviewjrevise subdivision ordinance 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE PIERCE COUNTY ZONING & PLANNING MEETING 

The Pierce County Zoning & Planning Committee met on the 8th day 
of June 1990 at 7:00 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department 
building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Francis Coulson, Joe Rohl, Donald 
Johnson and Richard Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Presentations were made by US West Cellular, Cellulink and Hager 
City Telecom for mobile telecommunications. 

Motion be Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Joe Rohl to retain one unit 
of IMTS from Hager City Telecom and to test one cellular tele
phone to be provided by Cellulink to the Zoning Office. Motion 
carried. 

Review of the history of the certified survey map (CSM)jsubdivi
sion treatments and . polices by Bob Sheffers, County Surveyor, 
with comments from Francis Ogden and additions by Jim Hulbert. 
Questions by Marilyn Hayman about CSM definitions, expenses 
incurred, historical treatments, landowner effects. Answered by 
Chuck Kline and Bob Scheffers. 

Reviewed ordinance flow charts and fees changed for application 
approved by category. Revisions were offered for clarity on 1-2 
lots and 3-4 lots as they show up on the diagrams • Comments by 
Francis Ogden, Milt Hayman and additions by Bob Sheffers to 
clarify practical applications. 

Chuck Kline reviewed proposed "Preliminary Development Plan" with 
assistance from Bob Sheffers. After much objection and many 
questions by Milt and Marilyn Hayman, Chuck Kline ended public 
conversation and reinforced public meeting and noticing require
ments. 

Chuck Kline presented pre-preliminary meeting for conceptual 
development plan. Discussed reversing order of use for pages 
discussed. 

Discussion ensued to about how to convert sub-committee recommen
dations to amendments suitable to present at public hearing. 

Motion made by Francis Coulson; seconded by Joe Rohl to proceed 
with conversion of Committee language proposed regarding CSM and 
subdivision recommendations using Committee and any pertinent 
County employees for consideration at future meetings. Motion 
passed. 
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Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Francis Coulson. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
~ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 · 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 25, 1990 
. 

There will be a Zoning and Planning meeting·on the· 27th day of 
June 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department 
building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:30 p.m. - View sites 

7:30 p.m. Call meeting to order 
- Minutes of May 23rd, 30th & June 8th approval 

Set date of next meeting · 
- Sign and approve vouchers 

7:40 p.m. - public hearing for subdivision ordinance 

8:40 p.m. - John Marsh - rezone from Agricultural to Indu
strial for the purpose of demolition debris 
site - Martell Township 

8:55 p.m. - Harvey Meier airport 

- discussion of DNR report on floodplain zoning 

- discussjapproval of new copier 

job description/approval for assistant zoning 
administrator 

Committee to convene into closed session under 
s. 19 .·85 ( 1) (c); which states: "Considering 
employment, promotion, compensation or per
formance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdic
tion or exercises responsibility." 

- Committee to reconvene into open session for 
any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning 
Pierce County, W s~ i ItVorking today for a better tomorrow 

Administr~ 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE PIERCE COUNTY ZONING & PLANNING f-lEETING 

The Pierce County Zoning & Planning Committee met on the 27th day 
of June, 1990, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Rich Ruemmele and 
Francis Coulson. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson, and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes of the May 23rd, May 30th, and June 8th meetings were 
approved on a motion by Don Johnson; seconded by Francis Coulson. 
Motion carried. 

Date of the the next Zoning & Planning is set for July 23rd at 
7:30 p.m. at the Highway Department Building. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Rich Ruem
mele; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding a new copier for the Land Management Depart
ment followed. · Don Johnson stated that it is possible that a 
larger copier will be left at the courthouse for our use when we 
relocate to the courthouse. Decision was tabled until the move to 
the courthouse. 

Public hearing notice was read for amending the subdivision 
ordinance. Steve Raith read through the summary of the proposed 
changes. Discussion followed regarding the Certified Survey Map 
(CSM) ordinance and $100.00 per lot park fee. The last line of 
the ordinance 17.28.050 will be deleted so that it will require 
any lot, not having an existing habitable structure, will pay 
the $100.00 park fee. Definitions were read by Mr. Raith. 
Discussion regarding minor subdivision and large parcel CSM 
developments. Question was asked about a parcel on record in the 
Register of Deeds office as of date and whether a newly created 
parcel could be divided. Mr. Raith explained that the lot could 
not be subject to the ordinance if recorded before the date of 
the ordinance. 

Francis Ogden, Engineer from River Falls, asked about the effec
tive date of the new ordinance and wondered about divisions that 
have occurred already in the past and asked whether a new effec
tive date could be set. Mr. Raith stated that once the ordinance 
is aproved it will be put in force. Mr. Ogden asked if one of 
the lots he has created could now have their lot split. Mr. 
Raith stated that the proper procedures would have to be fol
lowed. Mr. Ogden asked about the maps in progress now. Mr. 
Raith stated that we would work with these maps that are already 

1 



in progress. Mr. Odgen has some concerns regarding ~ne 12% 
slope and"that it was put in there because at the time the orgin
al ordinance was adopted, septic systems could be placed on a 
maximum of 12% and the State has now changed that percent to 20%. 
Discussion followed regarding the minor details of the ordinance. 

Mr. Roman Peterson asked why the procedures couldn't be added to 
the ordinance to explain how to be able to build on 12% slopes. 
Mr. Raith stated that he would have to apply for a permit the 
same as everyone else. 

Questions regarding implementing a change of the 12% slope. Mr. 
Raith stated that a request could be made for a public meeting on 
amending the ordinance. 

Mr. Ogden asked about an existing parcel divided by a road. Mr. 
Raith stated if an existing parcel is divided by a public road, 
it is 2 separate parcels; if it is divided by a stream, it is 
not. If a person owned 20 acres and purchased another 20 acres 
on the same side of the road, that would be 2 different abstracts 
and 2 different parcels. 

Fees will remain the same for CSMs and plats. 

Discussion followed regarding sufficient scaled size and accuracy 
of the preliminary map. Discussion regarding the submission of 
the final map. 

Corrections will be made to the drafted ordinance and submitted 
to the Corporate Counsel for review and then will be submitted to 
the County Board for the first reading in July. Motion by Don 
Johnson to rewrite the Pierce County Subdivision code as revised 
at tonights meeting, have Deb Wojtowski review and to be brought 
back to the Zoning Committee for final approval and submitted to 
the County Board; seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

John Marsh - rezone ~rom Ag to Industrial for purpose of demo 
debris site in Martell Township. Public hearing notice was read. 
Intention is to build a 50,000 cubic yards site or less. Town 
Chairman, Ron Anderson was present to state that the township is 
here to get the information before a decision is made. Mr. Raith 
stated that their request tonight is to rezone for the purpose of 
an industrial site. He also felt that debris sites should be al
lowed on Ag zones and feels the rezone would be in the middle of 
Ag land. The 60 acre tract would not be considered spot zoning. 
Randy Deiss stated they didn't need a 60 acre rezone tract, only 
250' x 300' is needed. Mr. Raith stated then it would be spot 
zoning. 

Marge Baldwin, chair of the Solid Waste Board, stated there is a 
need for a demo site in the County. The County needs 2 to 3 
sites to dispose of the demolition. A far western site in the 
County is being proposed to help balance the sites in the County. 
The Solid Waste Board does favor this rezone. 

2 



Ron Anderson, Chairman of Martell 1 stated ~nat ~ney have an 
ordinance in effect now that prohibits landfills and before they 
could allow that, they would need to have their ordinance 
changed. 

Gwen Kuchevar, attorney for the Town of Martell, reinforced the 
issue that they have an ordinance to prohibit landfills in effect 
since April of 1987. She also stated that the town can't make 
any decisions tonight. Only ash or detoxified waste is permit
ted. She feels it is premature to do the rezoning at this time 
and possibly they could make the approval contingent upon Town 
Board approval. It was discussed whether this should be going to 
the town board first. 

Discussion followed regarding landfills and different regulations 
for disposal of demo debris. 

Jack Tritt stated there are different requirements for different 
landfills. 

Detoxified waste was discussed. 

Mr. Tritt stated that to define toxic or hazardous waste; tests 
should be done on the material. He was asked what is considered 
demo debris. He answered, brick, concrete, stone, apshalt, 
clean and untreated lumber, asphalt shingles, etc. 

Mr. Gulbranson stated they can meet the departments standards for 
a demo debris site. 

Gwen Kuchevar stated that a landfill this size doesn't have to go 
through the site selection procedures like a larger site has to. 

Mr. Gulbranson stated that they would have to do monitoring wells 
and ground water testing. There would be on-going requirements 
for monitoring. 

The parcel being bought is 60 acres from John Marsh. 
size is 250' by 300' for the landfill. 

Physical 

Mr. Hulbert stated that it isn't unusual to purchase more land 
for a buffer zone. 

Mr. Gulbranson stated they don't really want the 60 acres, but 
Mr. Marsh won't sell a 10 acre parcel. 40 acres of the land is 
currently being farmed. It is a possibility they would ask for 
a transfer station. Currently, they are hauling to Osceola. 

Jim stated that there are several large and small demo sites with 
no permits and there are no legal sites for people in Pierce 
County. Pierce County waste haulers can't compete if other 
haulers are using these sites. We should evaluate the site and 
try to work with the township ordinances, but the County is in 
desperate need of a site. 

3 



Discussion followed regaralng the size of -cne requested rezone 
parcel and spot zoning, or locating to an existing industrial 
site. 

Ms. K~chevar stated that this should be referred to the township 
first. 

Mr. Gulbranson stated they are questioning the legality of the 
town ordinance and the intent of the ordinance for waste. 

Discussion continued regarding the size of the rezone. The S 1/2 
of the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 is 20 acres. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to recommend to the County Board to 
rezone the 20 acres from Ag to Industrial, contingent upon .ap
proval by the Town Board; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion car
ried. 

Randy Deiss asked if the Town Board denies the rezoning, where 
does he go from there. A review can then be made by the Board 
of Adjustment. A court appeal would likely follow. 

Motion by Francis to reconsider the motion; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion to amend the original motion by Francis Coulson to remove 
the contingency of the Town Board approval; seconded by Don 
Johnson. Motion carried. 

Ammended motion to recommend to the County Board to grant the 
rezoning of 20 acres from Ag to Industrial. Motion carried. 

Harvey Meier - existing airport in Oak Grove Township. Letters 
of affidavit were submitted by the Meiers regarding the use of 
the airstrip. Another series of affidavits were submitted stat
ing the non-use of the airport. Mr. Raith submitted a copy of a 
permit that was issued in 1988 for a utility structure, not a 
hanger. Mr. Raith asked the Committee on how to proceed with a 
decision. 

Discussion followed regarding the issuing of the permits for the 
hanger. Mrs. Meier stated that no one could watch that airport 
for all those years or 365 days a year. 

Pat Nelson noted that "grandfathering in 11 means staying the same 
as it was orginally. The Meier airport has had improvements, a 
new hanger and hangering more than one plane. 

The motion last month was to refer this matter to the Corporate 
Counsel. Mr. Raith stated there is conflicting information. 
Francis Coulson asked that if it was considered grandfathered in, 
would they need a conditional use permit to use it for public or 
private use. No permit would be needed. If the use is to be 
expanded or changed; it is possible that a conditional use permit 



would be required. Mr. Rai1::h asked for a recommendation from the 
Committee for resolving the situation. 

I'fr. Raith will write a letter to 
the decision made by Mr. Raith 
permit to the Board of Appeals. 
decision based on the permit that 

the Meiers and they can appeal 
that the airport will need a 
Questions were asked about the 
was issued in 1988. 

The DNR Community Assistance Visit (CAV) report was presented, 
completed from an audit in March 1990. Mr. Raith stated that the 
audit has pointed out the inconsistencies over the years and DNR 
is asking what we are planning to do about the problems. Don 
Johnson stated that the ordinance does need to be updated. 

Chuck Kline stated DNR has not been adding their comments with 
the issuing of permits. 

A meeting was scheduled for a joint meeting of the Board of 
Adjustment, Zoning and Planning committed for July 17th at 7:30 
p.m. at the Highway Building for discussion of the CAV audit with 
the DNR to be invited also. 

Job description for Assistant Zoning Administrator was presented. 
Steve read a letter from Dave Sorenson's off ice regarding re
quests for new personnel are to be submitted to him by July 20th. 

Jim discussed his proposal for a Land Management Technician. He 
feels that someone should be' helping in the winter in Land Man
agement and Zoning in the summer and feels the need for an Admin
istrative Secretary. 

The Planning and Zoning Committee will meet at 7:15 p.m. July 
17th in the Highway Building to discuss the positions for the 
Land Management Department. Information will be sent out before 
the meeting. 

Gene Shetland was present to discuss that he has not received any 
information regarding his lot in Clifton Township. Chuck Kline 
stated that there is no way a permit can be granted because there 
is no need for a variance. Mr. Shetland asked if the variance 
was ever approved by the District Attorney's office. There is 
no record of that. 

Mr. Raith stated that a person cannot rebuild without obtaining a 
variance. Discussion followed regarding building with or without 
a variance on this lot. 

Mr. Shefland asked about being "grandfathered in" and why it 
didn't have a variance to build on it initially. A variance is 
required for. substandard lots. The Town of Clifton does not 
allow duplexes. 

Letter was presented by Mr. Shetland from Mr. Paul Kramer. 

Mr. Shetland asked about the taxes being paid for that property. 



He wan~ed ~hem reduced seeing tha~ it is a substandard lot. Mr. 
Shefland asked if it is was imposssible to ask for a variance. 
Steve stated that it would be impossible. 

Mr. Shefland stated that he cannot comprehend the idea that he 
has to wait for an "Act of God" to decide whether he can rebuild 
or not. 

Steve stated that the people in the Floodway are also faced with 
the same issue. 

The initial variance was to split the existing duplex in 1978. 

Discussion regarding non-conforming uses and elimination of non
conforming uses. 

Mr. Shefland asked if Mr. Happy was told if he could not rebuild 
when the building was destroyed. Francis Coulson stated, yes, 
that Mr. Happy was told that he could not rebuild on this proper
ty, contingent upon approval of the District Attorney. Mr. 
Shefland asked if the Board give him a statement stating that Mr. 
Happy knew he could not build. The original motion was read from 
the October 9, 1976 minutes. 

Letter of February 13, 1979 to Jerry Thorson was read. 

Motion by Don Johnson to go into closed session; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Roll call vote was taken. Motion carried. 

Closed session for Steve Raith's evaluation - no minutes. 

Motion made by Don Johnson; seconded by Rich Ruemmele to end 
probation period effective on July 10, 1990 for Steve Raith and 
make his status permanent employee. Motion passed. 

Don Johnson moved, Rich Ruemmele seconded to return to open 
session. Motion passed. 

Open session. 

Discussion by Chuck Kline about name change for Planning & Zoning 
Committee to Land Management Committee. Don Johnson will re
search and report back to the Committee. 

Motion made by Francis Coulson to adjourn; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion passed. 

Submitted by, 

Mary Jo Larson and 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY V/ISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 2, 1990 

There will be a joint Board of Adjustment and Zoning Committee 
meeting on the 17th day of July 1990 at 7:15p.m., in the Pierce 
County Highway building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:15 p.m. Convene the zoning Committee to consider the planning 
proposal £or 1991 staffing and programs. 

7:30 p.m. Convene the Board of Adjustment to jointly review the 
Community Assisstance Visit report from the Department of Natural 
Resources and make recommendations for action based upon the 
review of the report. 

Any other business to properly come before the board or commit
tee. 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 
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\.Vorking wday for a better tomorrow 
Pri..'1ted on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUl~TY WISCONSIN 
~-DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
~-ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
;715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 16, 1990 

There will be a joint Board of Adjustment and Zoning Committee 
meeting on the 17th day of July 1990 at 7:15p.m., in the Pierce 
County Highway building in Ellsworth. 

7:15 p.m. 
regarding: 

REVISED AGENDA 

Discuss Knutson sand pit operation 
permits in Martell township 

7:30 p.m. Convene the Zoning Committee to consider the planning 
proposal for l99l staffing and programs. 

7:45 p.m. Convene the Board of Adjustment to jointly review the 
Community .Assisstance Visit report from the Department of Natural · 
Resources and make recommendations for action based upon the 
review of the report;· 

Any other business to properly come before the board or commit~ 
tee~ 

adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



HINUTES OF JOINT BOARD OF .A.DwuSTMENT, ZONING 

AND PL.:;.Ni:EIJG COi:·iEITTEES MEETING 

The Pierce County Board of Adjustment, Zoning & Planning held a 
joint meeting on July 17, 1990 at 7:30p.m. in the Pierce County 
Highway Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, and Francis 
Coulson. 

Others present: Jim Hurlbert 1 Steven Raith 1 Mary Jo Larson and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair 1 Chuck Kline. 

Next meeting date was scheduled for August 15, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. 

The Knutson sand pit in Martell Township - County J project was 
started and planned to have enough materials on-site but the pit 
did run out of sand. Knutson's have an existing pit for private 
use on the farm, but it has not been used for a couple of years. 
The policy is a, conditional use is needed before resuming opera
tion. The Highway Department would have to haul 8 miles from 
another pit and the Knutson pit is only 2 miles away. Greg 
Gappa 1 County Engineer, stated that County J has been sand-
'lifted and the hauling could damage the sand-lift. Ron Anderson, 
Martell Town Chairman has written a letter that the Township has 
no objections. The disadvantages to hauling the longer distance 
is more fuel expense, exhaust in the air, noise, etc., and 7 days 
worth of trucking would cost $26, ooo. oo versus using the High 
View Road pit would cost $8,000.00. Mr. Knutson has used 
this pit for private use and the County used it about 6 years 
ago and it was sloped down at that time. Strippings will be 
saved for restoration. Highway Department is requesting a vari
ance instead of going through the procedure of the conditional 
use. Steve stated we would need to amend the interpretation or 
make them apply. The Committee felt they should evaluate what 
they do today because it will make an impact on other situations 
regarding what constitutes an existing pit. Joe Rohl stated that 
the ordinance does not define what is an existing pit. Discus
sion followed regarding setting precedence. No conditional use 
was ever issued for the closed pit. Don Johnson asked about the 
hardship for the County and citizens. There are upset tax payers 
out there now 1 because of the rain all construction is behind 1 

noted Ross Christopherson. Ross Christopherson feels that the 
Township approving it should be considered. There are no close 
neighbors to the Knutson pit for the noise or the dust to bother. 

Joe Rohl stated that it is a hardship and should be considered 
and stated it should be completed nov.1. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to approve the plans for restoration of the 
Bauman pit that has been closed, with an aplication to open the 



Knut:s8r:. pi. t:, vlhich has been approved by the Mart:.ell tmvnship, 
and extracted material will be used only for this County J 
proje8t v.nt.il after a condi t.ic:-::=.1 use is granted; seconded b:J'!' 
Francis Coulson. It was asked if vie are setting a precede?:.ce 
with discussion regarding issuing of permits after the fact and 
the fact that they are coming forward now. 

Motion by Don Johnson to ammend the motion to add that the eco
nomic savings to Pierce County would be $18,000 and would save on 
the environment due to the decreased trucking; seconded by Joe 
Rohl. Motion carried. Amended motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert presented job descriptions for staffing needs. These 
have been approved unanimously by Solid Waste Committee. Jim 
stated these are not frivolous requests. A job description for a 
Land Management Specialist was presented and was reviewed. 
$30,000.00 has been budgeted for GIS and no personnel to get this 
going. 

A job description was presented for an Administrative Secretary. 
There is need for added clerical help. This was reviewed. 

A job description for 
ian - half time with 
Health was presented. 
on the violations and 

an Environmental Health SpecialistjSanitar
the other half being supplied by Community 

There is need for a field person to check 
have these enforced. 

Fringe benefits would add approximately 35% onto the eventual 
salary costs. No new vehicle or equipment would be needed. A 
new desk and chair would be needed for the Land Management Spe
cialist, however. 

Extra pay for Mary Jo Larson doing field work was discussed. 
This should be discussed with the Union. 

Jim sta·ted that the 2 1/2 personnel would enhance efficiency of 
the Department. He presented a rough flow chart of the Depart
ment. 

These would be effective January 1, 1991, if approved. 
would be non-union positions. 

These 

Motion by Francis Coulson to approve the 2 1/2 positions to 
personnel; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

The DNR could not make this meeting on the CAV (Community Assist
ance Visit). Steve Raith stated that the corporate counsel has 
advised that this should be a closed meeting and should not be 
discussed or any official decision made. 

Steve stated that the Board of Adjustment would be in a training 
capacity. The Zoning Committee would be making recommendations to 
the County Board or making decisions on their own regarding the 
CAV report. August 1st at 8:00 p.m. at the Highway building was 
set for the next meeting date. This will be a closed session. 



Ji:::n Hulbert had presented the work that the su:m.rr,er intern has 
completed. Photos f:r-c-:rr: the rc·ad c·f e;;ery structure on tl-1e Isle<.r;d 
were taken. Dave McNary has been working with the Sheriff's 
Department and they are taking pictures from the river now. A 
video tape will be taken from the road and from the river. 

The public informational meeting on Trenton Island regarding 
floodplain issues will be on August 16th at the Trenton Town Hall 
at 7:30 p.m. The DNR will also be present at this meeting. 

An introduction of all the members was conducted. 

Motion to adjourn by Francis Coulson; 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 

seconded by Don Johnson. 
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PIERCE COUNTY VVISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 16, 1990 
P!Mtil ~tj . 

There will be a joint Boa!!!:'El o~Asjus1!ment and Zoning Committee 
meeting on the 23rd of July, 1990 at 7:30 p.m., in the Pierce 
County Highway building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:00 p.m. - View Sites 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Minutes of June 27th meeting approval 

set date of next meeting 
- Sign and approve vouchers 
- Agenda revisions · 

7:40 p.m. - Carl Stine - conditional use - private airstrip 
Martell 

8:00p.m. -Pierce Co.-- conditional use- ieopening exist-
ing gravel pit - Salem 

8:15 p.m. - Diamond Bluff Zoning maps 

8:30 p.m. - Farmland preservation applications - recommenda
tions for approval 

- any other business 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~i \Vorking today for 2. Detter tomorrow 
\~ ( P:-i..~ted or.. RecycieC Pz.pe~ 
\ __ , 



~Ct/vt.£c{<-y 
PIERCN COUNTY WISCOI~SIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LA1~v MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 16, 1990 

There will be a Planning and Zoning Committee meeting on the 
23rd of July, 1990 at 7:30 p.m., in the Pierce County Highway 
building in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

5:00 p.m. - View Sites 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Minutes of June 27th meeting approval _ 
- Set date of next meeting 
- Sign and approve vouchers 
- Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Carl Stine conditional use - private airstrip 
Martell· 

8:00p.m.- Pierce Co. conditional use- reopening exist
ing gravel pit - Salem 

8:15 p.m. - Diamond Bluff Zoning maps 

8:30 p.m. - Farmland preservation applications - recommenda~ 
tions for approval 

- Discuss/approve-subdivision changes 

- any other business 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

W orki.>J.g today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



·1·ne Pierce C2c~i..l:::.-t:y· Zcr:.ing ~ Plan:nJ..ng- Committee met on the 23rd day· 
of July, 2.990: at 7:30 in the Pie::::-ce County Highway Department 
building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline 1 Joe Rohl 1 Don Johnson, Francis 
Coulson, with Rich Ruemmele arriving at 7:45 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith 1 Mary Jo Larson 1 and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair 1 Chuck Kline. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the June 27th minutes; seconded 
by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Date of the next meetings have been set for August 1st and August 
15th at 8:00 at the Highway building. There is to be a public 
meeting for Trenton Township for August 16th at 7:30, Trenton 
Township Hall. A meeting for Wednesday, September 5th at 7:30 
was tentatively scheduled. 

Motion to approve vouchers by Francis Coulson; seconded by Joe 
Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion followed regarding the copier that was going td be 
left at the Courthouse. It was stated that the copier is going 
over to the new Courthouse with the Extension office. 

Carl E. Stine - conditional use permit for a private airstrip in 
Martell township. Public hearing notice was read. Air photo was 
presented showing location of the airstrip on Mr. Stine's proper
ty. Mr. Stine has submitted an application to Wisconsin Aeronau
tics Department and they have approved the application. There is 
nothing there now. Mr. Stine stated he does not own an airplane 
yet. Strip is to be 2,000 feet long and he stated there are no 
near-by homes. It is 1,700 feet to the nearest building. Other 
homes over 2,000' away were pointed out on the air photo. Mr. 
Stine stated he has talked to all neighboring owners and they 
have no objection. Mr. Stine stated it will be for his own 
private use. No comments were received from the township. He 
stated he will not be letting anyone else use the strip 1 nor will 
he be renting out any hangar space. Mr. Stine stated he lives on 
this property at this time. 

Robert Gotzman, neighboring property owner, stated he has no 
objections. 

John asked if friends will be flying in and visiting. Mr. Stine 
answered 1 no. The airstrip will be used during daylight hours 
only. Mr. Stine stated he would like to purchase a single engine 
plane and has a barn on the property that could be used as a 
hangar. 



Fred Layman, lives north of Hr. Stine ana nas the highest farm 
around and opposses gran~inq the permit. Mr. Layman stated that 
this is a fast growing area with a lot of planes buzzing around 
and feels the liability issue should be considered and the eco
nomic stand point of the County. Mr. Layman feels the County 
should postpone and consider granting permission to Carl Stine 
and that there should be no business venture and no visitors be 
allowed and a report should be filed with the County to monitor 
the site. 

Roman Peterson stated he has nothing against it, but feels it 
should be tabled until the situation is solved with the airstrip 
in Oak Grove. 

Mr. Raith reviewed the past issue with the Meier airstrip. 
Discussion followed regarding the permit issued to Mr. Meier used 
to store his airplane in an Ag zone. 

Sharon Phillipps, representing Pierce County Citizens Against 
Airports, said she has been out to Stine's property and has no 
objections to Mr. Stine's airstrip. Mr. Stine stated that Wis
consin Aeronautics has submitted plans to FAA. Ms. Phillipps 
suggests that Mr. Stine get a FAA site number. She asked about 
insurance. Mr. Stine will be getting insurance, beside homeown
ers insurance. Ms. Phillipps stated that Zoning is responsible 
under the current ordinances. 

Corliss Hendrickson, of Martell Township, stated he is not op
posed. He was at the Knutson Brothers property and Kenny Knutson 
asked about the location of strip and he stated he has no objec
tion to Mr. Stine's airstrip. 

Robert Gotzman stated Mr. Stine has taken care of the property. 

Mr. Layman asked what would happen if Stines sell the property. 
Steve stated that a condition could be placed that the use be 
placed with the owner; variances go with the property. Condi
tional use permits are renewable and should be reviewed. 

Marilyn Felderman-Baldwin, Supervisor and Chair of the Pierce 
County Economic Development Agency, stated she was interested in 
the overall view of airport locations. She stated the Red Wing 
airport is the major airport in the County and would we be 
weakening the use of that airport by using other airports. She 
believes that in the future there could be a need for another 
airport. Safety issues should certainly be an issue and should 
be looked at locally, also. She is concerned about liability 
that the County has some financial liability and would like to 
kno-v; i.-lhat the liability is. She would also like to see that an 
economic interest is not attached to the permit and that the 
useable permit be issued as temporary and to the landowner only. 
The language in the permit should read, private use and not 



business use. 

Mr. Stine stated the user fees at the larger airports are expen
sive and that is one reason why he wants his own strip. He does 
not want to drive to the airport, as it is an inconvenience. 

Ms. Phillipps said that the FAA stated that the larger airstips 
do have jurisdiction over the small airports. 

A letter was read from Gordon Falkoske. He stated that he does 
welcome the airstrip in Martell Township. 

The next closest strip is in the City of River Falls. 

Joe Rohl stated he does not believe that an airstrip will threat
en the landowner at all. Mr. Rohl commended Mr. Stine for bring
ing this matter to the attention of his neighbors and to the pub
lic. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant the 2 year use for the condi
tional use permit; seconded by Francis Coulson. Discussion 
followed regarding the permit being issued to the Stine's or with 
the property and the right to deny the permit based on safety at 
next renewal meeting. Motion carried. 

Pierce County Highway Department - conditional use permit for 
reopening existing gravel pit; agents for Donald Borst in Salem 
Township. Public hearing notice was read. The pit is located on 
Highway 1n on the west side in an existing quarry. Mr. Greg 
Gappa, County Engineer, stated that it not very visable and was 
not sure when it was last operated. A new lease is being drawn 
up with the owners. It is zoned Ag on the Township maps. They 
are applying for approval next Monday, July 30th with Salem Town 
Board. The lease will be signed after ap>provals. Mr. Gappa 
stated they would like to be in the quarry sometime in August. 
The County would like to come in and crush about 40,000 yards and 
stock pile it. They want to do this for 2 years with a total of 
120,000 yards. Do 40,000 yards after the 4 years, then another 
40,000 after 8 years. The hill facing Highway 10 will be left in 
place to shield the quarry from the Highway. The closest resi
dence is the Borst's. They will be signing a letter stating they 
have no objection. They are within the 1,000 foot setback. 
The existing floor level will stay the same and benching will be 
done. Mr. Gappa stated that there isn't much erosion out there 
now, but, they will be putting in some silt fences and erosion 
bales. Stock piling will be done on the other side of Highway 
10, where stock piles have been before. 

Mr. Raith asked about water drainage. There is a ravine around 
the back side. Water should drain off in all directions. 

Motion by Don Johnson to grant the conditional use permit for the 



L:c:n E,orst pit; sec8Y'lC1ed b27 Riel-: F~':.lemmele. Discussic~n followed 
~eaga~ding the permit neing =enewea ln 2 years. Also discussed 
~as bonding. It will be approximately a 10 acre site. Addition 
to the motion to have a $10,000.00 bond. Motion carried. 

Diamond Bluff zoning maps. The public hearing notice was read. 
Roger Wentz, Chairman of Diamond Bluff, presented maps of the 
Township. William Holst's Excavating business and land fill 
sites are zoned Industrial. Lindstrom Heights and where the old 
gravel pit is located are zoned Residential. 

Paul Larson's property was discussed. It was suggested that it 
be zoned Industrial as he is fabricating materials. It is zoned 
Ag now and will remain non-conforming. Discussion followed 
regarding lots and closing of some of the streets. 

Motion by Don Johnson to recommend that the Diamond Bluff zoning 
maps be presented to the County Board for approval; seconded by 
Francis Coulson. Mr. Rohl feels that P.I.G., owned by Paul 
Larson, should be made aware of what could happen to his busi
ness. Mr. Larson will be notified. Discussion regarding an 
Industrial zone in a Residential zone followed. Mr. Raith feels 
that it should not be a spot zone. Motion carried. 

Farmland preservation agreements. Letter from Dave Sorenson and 
Ruth Boettcher were presented. Applications were received from: 
James and Kathryn Hogan, River Falls Township - 140 acres 
Edward and Paula Fiedler, Clifton Township 240 acres 
Eugene Huppert Family Trust, Oak Grove Township - 170 acres 
Glenn and Audrey Phillips, Oak Grove Township - 191 acres 
The Hogans are the only ones with completed Conservation plans, 
the others have conditional approval and their conservation plans 
must be completed or revised before final approval is granted. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to approve the aplications as per LCC recom
mendations and sent to the County Board for approval; seconded 
by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

Subdivision ordinance revisions approval - no comments 
received from the Corporation Counsel. Discussion 
regarding the County Board approval of the resolution. 
the changes from the last meeting were discussed. 

have been 
followed 

Review of 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to recommend approval to the County Board 
for the revisions of the Subdivision Ordinance; seconded by 
Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

It is the consensus of the Committee to recommend approval after 
the 1st reading at the August County Board meeting. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Dave McNary has been hired at a rate of 
$5.50/hr., but the County Clerk has stated that temporary help is 
to be paid at $5.00/hr. Jim will be bringing this matter to the 



Personnel ·:c~:::.i -tt:ee. 

Motion by :Rich Ruem:mele to adjourn; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Motion withdrew. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to place on the agenda the Rolland Thoro 
fees and permit; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to follow the recommendations of the 
Board of Adjustment to not charge Mr. Thoro the second hearing 
fee; seconded by Don Johnson. steve informed the Committee that 
Mr. Thoro has been notified twice as to what information was need
ed. Mr. Raith feels that a policy should be set regarding no 
public hearings being scheduled until complete applications are 
submitted and reviewed at the convenience of the staff. Mr. 
Raith asked for Committee support on not publishing notices if 
all pertinent information is not received. Consensus is that 
this should have been a policy all along. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
'DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEME1\TT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 23, 1990 

There will be a joint Board of Adjustment, Planning and Zoning 
Committee meeting on the 1st day of August, 1990 at 8:00p.m., in 
the Pierce County Highway building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

8:00 p.m. Call to order 

Motion to go to closed session persuant to s 19.85 (g) 
for review of DNR audit of Floodplain Zoning (CAV Re
port). 

Motion to move to open session.to discuss CAV repqrt 

Next meeting date. 

Adjournment. 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

IVorking today for a better tomorrow 
Pr-ir.ted on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT & LAND MANAGEMENT 

COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Board of Adjustment and Land Management Committee met on the 
1st of August, 1990 at 8:00 p.m. in the Highway Department 
Building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: 

Board of Adjustment: Ivan Shafer 1 Rita Kozak, Jack Carlson and 
Lorene Hanson. 

Land Management: Francis Coulson, Joe Rohl, Richard Ruemmele, 
Don Johnson with Chuck Kline arriving at 8:15 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and Deb Wojtowski, 
Corporation Counsel. 

Meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl, Acting Chair at 8:05 
p.m. 

Motion by Don Johnson to go to closed session for review of DNR 
audit of floodplain zoning; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Roll 
call vote was unanimous. 

Chuck Kline made a motion to move out of closed session; second
ed by Francis Coulson. Roll call vote was unanimous. 

Returned to open session at 9:40 p.m. 

Schedule was set up for future meetings. Set was a joint meeting 
for Land Management Committee and Board of Adjustment for Septem
ber 12th at 7:3D p.m. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the student who surveyed Trenton Island 
is now surveying "junkyards" for Committee review. 

Should Mary Foley 6 s personnel evaluation be shared with the Land 
Management Committee? General consensus was it should be shared 
with the Solid Waste Committee. 

Chuck Kline made a motion to adjourn; 
Motion passed. Adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 

seconded by Don Johnson. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
,ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

August 9, 1990 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day 
of August, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway build
ing in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:30 p.m. - View sites 

7:30 p.~. - Call meeting to order 
- Approval of July 17th & July 23rd minutes 
- Sign and approve vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 
- Agenda revisions 

7:40p.m. -Pierce County Highway Dept., agent for Kenneth 
Knutson - conditional use permit for mineral 
extraction in Martell Township 

7:50 p.m. - Soild Waste Management Board, agent for Samuel 
Haster - rezone from Agricultural to Industrial in 
Ellsworth Township 

- Any other business to proper come before the 
Committee · · 

- Adjourment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~f Working today for a better tomorrow 
'\~ Pri."'lted on Recycled Paper 

~ •, 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 15th of August, 1990 at 
7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department Building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, Francis 
Coulson and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson, with , 
Deb Wojtowski arriving at 8:00p.m., and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Motion by Don Johnson; seconded by Rich Ruemmele to approve 
minutes of July 17th and 23rd. Motion carried. 

The next Land Management meeting has been scheduled for September 
5th and September 12th for a joint Board of Adjustment meeting. 
The next Land Management meeting will October lOth at 7:30 p.m. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Francis 
Coulson; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Pierce County Highway Department, agent for Kenneth Knutson, for 
a conditional use permit for mineral extraction in Martell Town
ship. Public hearing notice was read. Greg Gappa, engineer for 
the Pierce County Highway Department, was present to state they 
had permission to enter the pit with condition that reclamation 
plans be submitted for the Bauman pit and the County is now done 
excavating and it has been restored back to agricultural use. 
The Highland View pit has been reclaimed and will be seeded 
tomorrow. One small area has been left open for private use by 
Ken Knutson. 3 to 1 maximum slopes and top soil has been re
placed by the County. Mr. Knutson is requesting the conditional 
use permit as Pierce County has now extracted everything they 
need. There is possibility of another 2 acres that could be 
processed. The Township has some concerns regarding the wear on 
Highland View Road and the County will do repairs to the Township 
Road. 

A letter was presented from John E. Wiff, neighboring landowner, 
who has no objections if it is properly closed. 

Mr. Knutson stated there are no plans now for any future use with 
private contractors; mainly for farm use now. Mr. Knutson 
stated Mary Church, adjoining property, had contacted him, but 
had no objections. 

A $1,000.00 bond is required for each operational acre, so a 
$2,000.00 bond will be required. Discussion followed. 
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Motion by Don Johnson to grant the.two year 
permit contingent upon the $2,000.00 bonding; 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

conditional 
seconded by 

use 
Rich 

Solid Waste Management Board; agent for Samuel Haster, for a 
rezone from Ag to Industrial-1 for the new Pierce County Recy
clingjComposting Facility. Public hearing notice as read. Mr. 
Hulbert was present and stated that the Board has an official 
letter from Mr. Haster designating them as agent. He presented a 
background of Pierce County's landfills and the Wisconsin waste 
problem. He reviewed the process at the proposed facility. The 
site was choosen by hydogeology, DNR criteria, access, cost of 
property and multi-use features, such as nature trails. 35 sites 
were choosen initially; then narrowed down to 27 sites. Adver
tising was done heavily to begin with. 7 sites were intensively 
studied. Most of the Haster site has Renova silt loam which is 
one of the best possible soils for attention of pollutants. Well 
tests were studied and traffic counts were accumulated. 2 
borings were taken at a depth of 50" and no groundwater was 
observed. Letter from the Ellsworth School Board revealed that 
they took no stand on this site. An 80 acre site is being re
quested for the rezone. The building will be placed in the back 
of the 80 acre site. It will be approximately 1800' from the 
closest well except the well at the site. The DNR requirement is 
1200' from a well. The site will handle household/commercial 
waste. Industrial waste will have to be hauled away. 

The well will be located on the south east of the property. 
Montoring will be done at this well site. 

Risks are very minimal at this new proposed compostingjrecycling 
facility. 

Marge Baldwin, Chair of the Solid Waste Committee, notes a prob
lem in Pierce County, landfills are closed and this problem needs 
to be solved. All options have been researched; and composting 
is the safest, least expensive and suits our community needs and 
urges the Committee to approve the rezone to solve our community 
problem. 

Marge stated all composting will be tested by DNR before any 
materials are released. 

Mr. Hulbert reviewed the limitations of 
that would be permissable in the composted material 
lines that they would be using. 

contaminants 
and guide-

George Petaja, adjoining property owner, stated he opposes the 
request. He feels: 

1) Ag land should be used as Ag land; 
2) Industrial operations should be placed on industrial land 

already zoned; there is an Industrial Park in Ellsworth. 
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3) There is trout stream near the location, this should be 
considered; 

4) The Industrial site in Ellsworth does not have private 
wells nearby; 

5) A 5 acre site is a minimum required, why are we purchas
ing 80 acres of farmland; 

6) Changing the zoning would be changing the nature of the 
neighborhood; and 

7) He feels it should be placed in the Industrial Park. 

sue Peterson, neighbor to the site, stated that they 
because they wanted to be in the country. She stated 
article that there is little market for composting. 
stream runs into the Rush River. She feels that 
paying the taxes don't have anything to say about it. 

moved there 
she read an 

The trout 
the people 

Greg Peterson, neighbor to the site, stated the County is paying 
for farm land and will be loosing taxes on this land. 

Jane Dohrer, adjoining property owner, wants to leave it zoned as 
Ag. She is concerned about our children's future. 

Alice Hanson wants to know which one of us would like to have 
this facility on their property. 

Jane Dohrer stated she talked to Sheila Harsdorf and she is for 
incinerating in Madison. 

Discussion followed regarding the price of land and paying higher 
market value. 

Loralee Kiefer, not an adjoining landowner, but lives 3 miles 
away, stated she just doesn't want it there. She stated a com
ment was made at the Solid Waste Management meeting was not to 
check into any other sites because landowners around the other 
sites didn't want it. She feels country schools has its unique
ness and wants to leave it that way. She states if the compost 
can't be marketed, it will probably just sit there on site. 

Marge stated :she had talked to the Committee and· she has .con
gratulated the Committee on their solutions to the waste problem. 

Barry Barringer stated he has a strong environmental interest and 
has attended Solid Waste meetings the past 2 years and feels the 
Committee has done a good job in selecting this site and the way 
of handling our waste. He feels he can understand the issues of 
adjoining landowners regarding land values and feels as time goes 
by it probably won't be an issue. He feels the Committee should 
grant the rezone. 

Phyllis Beastrom, Clerk of Ellsworth Township, stated the Town 
has no objections and feels the Committee has done well of their 
work and the Town would like to see the covenant regarding no 
land fill will ever be on the site. 
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Mr. Petaja stated he talked to realitors and there will be a 10% 
property value loss. 

Mr. Hulbert stated that they went to the Village and they stated 
that the Park is for manufacturing purposes only. The Committee 
felt a need for a minimum of 40 acres for screening purposes. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to recommend to the County Board to 
grant the rezone from Agricultural to Industrial-1; seconded by 
Joe Rohl. 

Motion to amended the motion by Don Johnson to add the restric
tive covenant restricting it not to be used as a landfill site; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Amended motion carried. 

Discussion followed regarding the screening requirements. Trees 
will be planted in front of the building. The building will be 
200' X 240' X 30' high. Motion carried. 

Motion by Don Johnson to send decision to County Board; sec9nded 
by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding the purchase of a mobile phone. 

Preliminary budgets will be presented at the September 5th meet
ing. 

Discussion regarding updating the 6 year plan. 
department head to follow, will be sent out 
office for the 6 year plan. 

A format for the 
from the Clerk's 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; 
Motion carried. 

seconded by Joe Rohl. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson, Secretary 
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9lfe Copy 
County f!l&tk_ '~ CJ{fia 

MINUTES OF PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING 

REGARDING: FLOODPLAIN 

TRENTON TOWNSHIP HALL 

A public information meeting regarding the floodplain was held on 
the 16th of August, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Trenton Town Hall. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, and Francis 
Coulson. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Dennis Sorenson, Mary 
Jo Larson, and Gary Lepak, DNR, arriving at 8:00 p.m. See at
tached list. 

Welcome announcement was made by Don Johnson and Chair, Chuck 
Kline. 

Jim Hulbert reviewed the agenda for the evening. He discussed 
what we can do about floods and some facts about flooding. Mr. 
Hulbert reviewed definitions of; floodplain, floodway, flood
fringe, and regional flood. He presented reasons why flood 
damages are on the increase; 

1) People are still building in unprotected floodplains; 
2) Many types of construction in the floodplain block the free 
flow of the flood waters; 
3) Today's urban, industrial and ag developments have changed 
the permeability of lands contributing excess water to floodable 
areas. 

In the mid 1960's, the government developed a series of federal 
regulations and requirements that was passed on to the cities, 
villages and counties. Mr. Hulbert relayed that these floodpla
lin ordinances are mandatory. 

Liability of gove;rnmental bodies was answered and the l~abilit;.y 
of the taxpayers and coutt~ ha~e permitted more restrictive 
control of new development activities. 

Mr. Hulbert discussed that summer intern, Dave McNary, did a 
survey of the properties on Trenton Island. He was welcomed by 
most residents, but was rejected by a few. Mr. McNary took pic
tures of all properties and assessed all lot dimensions, rip rap, 
wells, septics, building dimensions, and locations of all build
ings. 

Steve Raith relayed information regarding the Pierce County 
floodplain ordinance. In 1968, the ordinance was codified and 
the ordinance does need to be updated. Pierce County will be 
adopting the DNR floodplain ordinances that will be current and 
up to standards. It is now in violation. Permits are required 
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for everything in the floodplain and floodway. The County needs 
to know about modifications in the floodways as structures are 
non-conforming and are limited to 50% modifications. Permits are 
needed prior to the work being started. In the past, violations 
have not been issued for projects started before permits. There 
is a citation ordinance now; a $200.00 fine plus court costs. 
Permits in the floodplain are only issued after a public hearing. 
Flood elevations and a flood study are needed in most cases. 
Residents need to plan at least 30 days before construction is 
started. Any work done without a permit may be ordered to be 
removed. 

Gary Lepak, DNR, was present to relay information regarding the 
Community Assessment Visit (CAV) report. History of Wisconsin 
Floodplain program had final approval in 1971 and has been in 
place for a long time. Mr. Lepak discussed the early issues of 
development in the 1930's, 1940's and the 1950's and the Army 
Corp involvement. Federal flood insurance measures were dis
cussed. During the early 1970's, flood insurance was mandatory. 
Current floodplain regulations are for the protection of life and 
property. Part of the programs are assisting the counties in 
following the federal and state mandated programs and assisting 
counties activities. Deficiencies in the Counties have been 
proper elevations not received, detailed site plans not being 
drawn up and permits apparently granted for improper developmen·t. 

The County government itself may be exposing itself to liability 
by not protecting life, health and property, and by unequal 
application of the ordinance. There is also a future cost to the 
County to provide rescue relief during flooding. 

Dennis Sorenson, DILHR, stated that his agency does not regulate 
floodplain except for private sewage systems. The requirement in 
the floodway, is not to allow any new systems. In the floodway 
holding tanks are allowed for a replacement system. The vent pipe 
has to be 2' above the flood elevation. Flood fringe areas don't 
necessarily have to have holding tanks, DILHR will permit a 
conventional system. 

G$ne Seguin, Chairma.n of the C.onservation ... Cong~ess, discussed 
the constr·uction of Highway 63 changing the flow of the high 
waJcer and wanted to know if ·the County has liability for permits 
issued for construction that has been destroyed. He also asked 
about damage that could be done to marinas and does something 
set a precedence. 

Mr. Raith relayed that each case has to be decided in court. If 
a person knows they are violating the law, they can change the 
way issues were handled. Mr. Raith stated that the County does 
have some responsibility and some degree of liability. Gary 
Lepak stated that if a structure was built with floodproofing 
measures and is destroyed, the engineer can be responsible. Mr. 
Lepak stated that the liability is for the County to enforce the 
ordinances and case law demonstrates that they can be held li-
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able. 

Delbert Johnson, Trenton Island resident, wanted to know the 
costs to the County for Highway 63 acting as a dam. Now that 
they are in the flood fringe area, can rip rap permits be is
sued? He suggested that DNR should be taking care of the river 
banks since it's their river. He asked about replacement of 
mobile homes; why are these being denied? He stated that maybe 
the residents should start suing for discrimination against the 
property owners on the Island. He also asked about the fee 
everytime there is a hearing and discussed the inconsistency. 

Mr. Raith stated the fee was set by the County Board; that fee 
goes to the County Treasurer to off set the costs of the meet
ings. It was asked why the Island residents have to have a 
public hearing; he relayed that these are mandated laws. 

Mr. Lepak stated that rip rap is not in the area of County Zon
ing. It is below the area of the ordinary high water mark 
level at which the river is at its adquatic vegetative state. 
Wisconsin State Statutes, Chapter 30, applies for this area and 
also applies for grading for less that 10,000' and marinas. Rip 
rapping permits are at no charge and need to follow a certain set 
of standards. 

Mr. Lepak will try to get the cost of flood damage on the Island 
and doesn't know is he can get just the Island specially. Every
thing on the Island is non-conforming because the structures were 
there at the time of ordinances and were not conforming to the 
ordinance. Once that structure is damaged more than 50%, it has 
to be brought into compliance or removed. No permanent residen
tial structure is allowed in the floodplain and if it is de
stroyed, it cannot be replaced either. Mobile homes on the 
Island in the late 1970's, uncertainty of what can be allowed 
there, but are not to be replaced. If they are burned, they 
can't be replaced. 

It was asked about the taxes and assessments on these non
conforming structures. 

Barry Reeck asked i.f the County ordfnartces have variances that 
will be allowed for anything on the Island. 

Mr. Hulber-t stated that variances cannot be granted for economic 
hardship cases, or to nullify the intent of the ordinance. 

Glen Siewart, Island resident, asked about who passed these laws 
and why, as taxpayers, they don't have some input. 

Mr. Kline relayed that the ordinances were passed at the State 
and passed on to the County. 

Mr. Siewart· would like the DNR to take a poll to see how many 
people here like these laws and wants to know if they can direct 
the County employees to have these laws changed. 
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Larry Henry, Red Wing, stated all zoning nation wide is federal .. 

Neal Siewart, Trenton Island, asked about the value and the 50% 
assessments allowed. 

Marilyn Hayman stated the Federal Register dated October, 1980, 
states that state statutes which is not in conformity should not 
be denied and could be appealed if the County allows not to grant 
it. Marilyn Hayman feels that this can be a County decision then 
and the Board of Adjustment does have the flexibity to grant 
variances. , 

Mr. Lepak stated that the 1980 Federal Register has been changed 
regarding variances and substantial modifications. The Board of 
Adjustment can grant variances, but it has to be a hardship and 
cannot be based on dollar amounts. Heated discussion regarding 
this issue. 

Joe Johnson, Trenton Island, wants to know if what he is hearing 
is that if things are destroyed, they cannot be replaced, thus 
within 10 years nothing will be there. 

David Hutchinson, speaking for his mother Alice Hutchinson, 
stated in September, 1989, they applied for a permit for rip rap. 
They were informed that this area would have to be inspected and 
in April, 1990 was told that someone would be there in a couple 
of weeks and has not been notified since then. He wants to know 
when he will get his permit. 

Phillip Willgrubs, Trenton Island, lived in North Carolina 
has seen alot of things going on there and feels if this 
federal, why is everything being done here differently. 
stated that if this Trenton Island was in North Carolina, 
would be all condos, resorts, etc. There is a no wake zone by 
house now and large waves are destroying his bank and now he 
to repair the bank. 

Renee Wl.llgrubs, Trenton Island, s·tated since they pay our 
ary, , .she· wants to know \vhat are we going to do for them 
stressed what the county is going to db for them. 

and 
is 
He 
it 

his 
has 

sal
and 

Discussion followed regarding updating and changing the ordi
nance. 

Mr. Hulbert stated we sincerely want to help and invites people 
to stop in and work with us. There is an appeal process. 

Larry Degener, Trenton Island, is simplying asking the County and 
the DNR to work with them and stated they want to work with the 
ordinances and wants us to work with them also. 

Robert Peterson, Trenton Island, views that the County and DNR 
are .trying to clean up the Bluffs and everyone just wants to 
maintain their property and keep it fixed up and feels these 
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places will be shacks soon. 

Chuck Nelson, Island resident, asked if business on the 
under the same ordinances and wondered if all permits 
have a hearing each time. Yes, the same ordinances and 
apply. 

Island is 
need to 
hearings 

Mr. Hulbert stated that over time these federal regulations 
changed and in the past somethings have been allowed that 
should not have been allowed. 

have 
maybe 

J. B. Thorie, Island resident, stated the ordinance came because 
of flood insurance. He stated the insurance was mandatory and if 
they cannot rebuild when destroyed; then why have insurance. 

Shelly Peterson, Trenton Island, asked if structures 
maintained and updated, these structures could do more 
when flooding occurs then if maintained properly. 

aren't 
damage 

Discussion followed regarding a California case and Charleston, 
North Carolina rebuilding after a hurricane. 

Discussion regarding flooding in Rochester, MN and the difference 
and similarities between states. 

Questions were asked about getting a permit for a septic system. 
No new ones are allowed. · 

Bob Rehder, Island resident, asks what the motivation is regard
ing not being able to build regarding the 50% and wants to know 
who governs the erosion on the banks and wants to l<now \..;rho to ask 
for help for regarding these waves and when damage is done when 
the river is high. 

Mr. Hulbert stated he could contact the DNR and Corps of 
neer. The boating issue is being addressed soon at 
hearings ·this month and in September. It's possible there 
be more restrictions on the river use. He also stated 
here to help the residents 

Engi
public 
could 

we are 

Rob Bignell, Republican Eagl'e, asked about· the floods· that occur 
on the Island, and what structures on the Island were permitted. 

Mr. Hulbert sta·ted that there is no plan in action yet. 

Mr. W. H. Emanuel, Maiden Rock resident, asked who owns the land 
in the County. He stated he is located in the flood-fringe and 
feels he can's sell his property or pass it onto his children. 
Mr. Hulbert stated that Zoning has nothing to do with his proper
ty value and stated when Zoning is in place, property values can 
be higher. 

Following was the discussion of the values of properties located 
in the floodplain areas. 
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Delbert Johnson asked about the feelings of the Trenton Town 
Board and whats to know how to start a referendum. 

Don Johnson stated we have to live with these regulations mandat
ed to them. Mr. Delbert Johnson wants to know how to get his 
taxes lower back to 1968, when the ordinances were in place. Mr. 
Don Johnson stated that it is their right to come to the next 
town meeting. 

Discussion followed regarding the interpretation of 
Mr. Hulbert relayed information regarding other court 
if they want to work on changing ordinances, they need 
their State Representatives. 

the laws. 
cases and 
to contact 

A letter was read from the Governor regarding our local ordi
nances. 

Rob Bignell asked if they are certain properties in violation 
now. Mr. Hulbert stated there are certain violations presently. 

Chuck Nelson asked then if the County and DNR will be held liable 
if these permits have been issued. Mr. Hulbert stated that the 
DNR does not issue these permits, the county consults with the 
DNR on projects. 

Chuck Kline stated that the Zoning Committee and the Board of 
Adjustment are being ordered by the State to correct the problems 
in the past that was defined in the CAV report. 

Discussion followed regarding the changing of the local ordi
nances and where to go to do that. 

Mr. Cedarblade, Trenton Island resident, asked if our County 
government has gotten out of hand and wouldn 1 t it be better if 
the County Board would be reduced. Chuck Kline stated it might 
be run better if it is reduced and Don Johnson stated that he is 
on the Land Management Committee because no other County Board 
member wanted to be on that Committee. 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 

6 



i! 
J, 

li 
u 
!: Pres-ef\._t at Pu_bl ic InfO rYl~. 
\1 . 0-u_au_d J Ia) ,qc;o- 7: 2JJ P· m. 

-·-·· ~~--··r~~---H~-~-·· ~---~-··.-··-~----~--~---·~·---~~~~--V~~-----~~~---~···---~~--·-·~---~-"··~·--·---~----·---··- ... -........ -- ..... _.... . ...... ---· . . ·····--~----~ .. 
y . 

= ________ ---~------~~~~~-. --~---.-.··-~-----~--~-~-- f'C-?.~_o_:J CWY:\. &fJ-~~-. -~-~-----~-----~--·· ... ------- ------~. ______ _ 
! ! ~ 

"''~'o~-:.-::.~<~-.s.,=-~-..:7::_-=-~--~":""'-=-""""'"-"'~-="'"--=.----..='"=-~=-'·;=""-=~--- --~-=...._...,._.,="_....,_..,....-""~··~-=<"'~·,._.,._·~·~,.,--"'...,.."-""""~...-~~""-·~·-.,--~-·=· ·• - -=---..,..,.---"'<,~-"" •• ,........._.~ • .....,.., _ _,..,,':""=.,."'"=-_...,.·'--=-.=--·=-·•""'""~''=·-~-=-··~"·'-"' .• ~.------·,-·,-·--~·-.. -»---.-.o--,=.;....,.,.~·-=-••-



! j 

•-'- ,,_.,_r~->-"-" 0-~•r-'""--· --~t-i ---·--·-· 0~-·-• "' -:--~--P>_,.,.,...~:.._....._.,..~-~4'-~~-...-=~~~-"'~'--~- ·~ , •---~~..,~~-..-..?-·~~-.... ~.__,~~'>o-<''•<>--•- ~----• ...-~~·"-~-~-~----~-......,.__,_,._,.,..~. --~....::'=~-~-~-· .. ~..-.;-....=.-...,.,, -._ ,_ __ _ 

lo 
t! ---------··-- ~! i ----'- --. ·-----------~---·-·····--······-------~-·-· --------------~-----------~~---·-·· 
!! 





PIERCE COUN.'fY WISCONSIN 
-DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

c'ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
' 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

August 27, 1990 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 5th 
day of September 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway 
building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:30p.m.- View sites 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
Approval of August 15th & 16th minutes 
Sign and approve vouchers 
set date of next meeting 
agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. -Ed Kraemer & Sons, Inc., agent for Honey Crest Farms, 
Inc. and Gail and Ruth Lynum, conditional use permit 
for mineral extraction in Gilman Township 

- approval of field equipment 

- discuss/approval of River Falls Townshipls.~~x6lu~ive 
agricultural zoning ordinance 

- preliminary budgets 

- adj_ou:rnment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pier~e County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 5th day of September, 
1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce county Highway Department Build
ing in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, Francis 
Coulson, and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson, and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Agenda was revised as the Township Chairman of River Falls, Dean 
Bergseng, had another meeting to attend. 

Ordinance for River Falls Township - Exclusive Ag zoning was 
presented. Mr. Raith stated that the ordinance will be passed on 
to the County Board to review it to see if it meets the minimum 
requirements of the County Ordinance. This ordinance has not 
been reviewed by the Corporate Counsel. 

Marge Baldwin stated that the public hearing on August 20th at 
the River Falls Town Hall stated it would be a voluntary ordi
nance. Those who want to go into the exclusive ag zoning could 
and those that wanted to could drop off. She stated that a map 
should be presented showing the exclusive ag zones. The township 
would have to adopt a map. The county would not have to adopt 
the map. River Falls has already adopted Town zoning and County 
zoning. This ordinance has been reviewed by the town's attorney. 
Questions regarding the minimum lot size requirements in the 
ordinance were asked. The 35 acres is a State requirement and 
can't be illegible for tax credits if under the minimum. 

Mr. Bergseng stated it was written so that people could join in 
the zoning or not. He also stated it was reviewed by the State 
and changes have been made and has not been sent back to the 
State. The ordinance was drafted from the City of River Falls 
ordinance. 

Bert Timmerman, farmer in St. Croix County, stated that 10 town
ships do have exclusive ag zoning in St. Croix County. People in 
the townships went out and called on the other townships. Bene
fits are the State Farmland Preservation, prevention of law 
suits regarding dust, etc. Troy Township adopted an exclusive ag 
zoning ordinance in 1982 without any problems and feels this is a 
good ordinance. 

Mr. Rohl stated that he feels that the ordinance needs to be 
clarified and feels it should tie-up any loose knots. 

It was brought up that the ordinance be tabled until more public 
meetings are available. 
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Peter Hanson, ·Ed Hanson's son, read a list of the meetings where 
exclusive ag zoning was discussed. 

Marge Baldwin commended the Township for their work on the ordi
nance and felt a good ordinance has been written but does need a 
little work yet. 

It was asked if the purpose of the ordinance was the tax credit. 
Mr. Bergseng stated the purpose was to protect farm land. 

Don Johnson suggested to the Township that they come back with a 
zoning map. Mr. Bergseng stated that the whole Township is zoned 
Ag-Residential. 

The ordinance will be brought back to the October lOth Land 
Management Committee meeting. 

Ed Kraemer & Sons, Inc., agent for Honey Crest Farms, Inc. and 
Gail and Ruth Lyman, for a conditional use permit for mineral 
extraction. Public hearing notice was read. Ken Isenberger, 
Engineer for Ed Kraemer & Sons, was present to present the plan. 
In the early 1970's, rock had been removed there and the Gilman 
Township presented interest that if the rock was removed, they 
could straighten out Washington Road. The property was leased in 
1978 by Ed Kraemer & Sons. They are asking for an 8 acre site 
out of the 40 acres that is leased with access to Washington Road 
and County BB. To the east is the bridge where there is no heavy 
traffic due to the weight restrictions. Pierce County Highway 
Department is involved with that property; there is a sub-lease 
for them to crush rock. The operations will be in a remote area 
of the township and the township has expressed need for the 
quarry. The equipment will be portable. Currently, the job is 
through Schroeder Construction for the Highway 63 resurfacing 
job. There will be 11 days of work in the quarry. They are 
putting up a small pile for the Township and the County to use 
over a 2 to 3 year period. A phase plan was presented. Blasting 
and drilling will be done between 8:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Resto
ration will be an on-going thing. Top soil will be stripped and 
saved and temporary seeding will be placed on these stock piles. 
The restoration of the quarry with the Township wanting to 
straighten out the road, has not been completed pending the ap
proval of the road change from the Township. There is room to 
stockpile in ~he quarry. Seeding will be done to Wisconsin DOT 
standards. Mr. Isenberger feels it's the best·use of the land as 
the quarry is already there and then it would not need a new 
quarry opened and feels the cost of development is something to 
think about also. The west end is 630 11 from a neighboring home 
and they will be working south from the residence. By law, they 
have to offer pre-blast tests to residences 1/2 mile away. If 
the blasting is more extensive, residences further away would 
have to be notified. But he feels this will not be necessary. 
Well surveys will be done also. Mr. Isenberger stated they'll 

ask the property owners if they can do bacteria testing on their 
water. 
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Mr. Isenberger stated there is a ridge of rock on the east, south 
and west sides. The east wall will be left, so there will be a 
rock barrier to cave Creek. 

John Hughes, adjoining property owner, stated that looking out 
his window now they can not see a rock face. When its done, they 
will be able to see an open quarry. He has some concerns regard
ing noise pollution. They are 630' away from the quarry to the 
west. Mr. Isenberger stated the piles will be placed on the west 
side to act as a buffer. 

Loren Hanson, Chairman of Gilman Township, stated the quarry has 
been there since the 1960's. Last time Kraemer & Sons was in 
there was in 1983. At present, the strippings are located in the 
way of the road realignment. No rock will be taken from Lyman's 
property; the lease with them is for access only. Mr. Isenber
ger stated the stock pile left there now could be pushed over for 
sloping. Mr. Hanson stated that if the Township did straighten 
the road, the access from the Lyman's would have to be changed. 

Mr. Hughes stated that they would like to see something in writ
ing as far as the west buffer line. 

The project would probably be starting in 3 weeks. Mr. Isenber
ger stated that it could be put in writing that they will not to 
go any further west and that seedlings could be planted there 
for screening. 

Discussion followed regarding the requirements for closures of 
pits/quarries from the past. 

Mr. Hughes wants a guarantee that they will not go west in the 
quarry and has concerns regarding trucks rolling up and down the 
roads for a month. 

Mr. Isenberger stated that a water truck will be used to keep 
down the dust. 

Roger Osegard stated they will work with the Township on any 
damage on the road and 9 out of 10 times they build the road up 
before the project is started. 

Motion by Don Johnson to grant the conditional use permit for 2 
years, with conditions that no more quarrying will be. done west 
toward the Hughes' and restoration will be completed for a buffer 
on the bank; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Minutes of the August 15th and 16th meetings were presented. The 
minutes of the 16th, page 6, should read the Board of Review 
meeting instead of the town meeting. Motion by Joe Rohl to 
approve the minutes as amended; seconded by Francis Coulson. 

Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented. Motion by Rich Ruemmele. to accept the 
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vouchers; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

The next meeting has been set for October lOth. Future meetings 
were scheduled for November 7th at 7:30 p.m. and December 12th 
at 7:30 p.m. 

Last year's budget had been approved to buy a soil auger, but 
the hand level and soil probe were not included. 

Motion by Don Johnson to delete the transcriber and substitute it 
for a hand level and soil probe to stay within the budget; 
seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

Tony Huppert - land in Gilman Township. Steve Raith stated that 
the parcel at one time was zoned Industrial for .a lumber mill, 
but when the maps were redone in 1986, it was zoned back to Ag, 
as the business was discontinued. Steve stated it could not be 
used as Ag land as there are too many obstacles there. Mr. Hup
pert is present because the property owner stated he was not 
notified of the zone change and feels that it should never have 
been changed back to Ag. A plot plan was presented. Mr. Raith 
stated that a public hearing has to be held to be legal to have 
it rezone to Business or Industry. 

Loren Hanson was present to review the changes in the zoning map 
in 1986. The change was based on the advice of the tax assessor 
at that time as the business had discontinued for a few years. 

Mr. Huppert could appeal the decision to the Board of Adjustment. 
The dwelling on the property would be a non-conforming use if 
rezoned to Industry or Business. 

Preliminary budgets were presented by Jim Hulbert for the Land 
Management Department. 

The Uniform Numbering System was presented. The 1991 budget 
request is $600.00. October or November will be the official 
time the Post Office will be changing the address system. 

The GIS budget was presented. We will be keeping $2.00 this year 
from the Register of Deeds office per recording and next year it 
will be $4.00 per recording. A request of $20,000.00 was made 
($10,000.00 reduction from last year). Next year's budget is 
estimated to be $70, ooo. oo - $30,000.00 from this year's non
lapsing account, $20,000.00 for 1991, plus an estimated 
$20,000. oo from the Register of Deed transactions. This money 
will be used to perform a pilot project and demonstration study 
in Oak Grove Township around the vicinity of the Trumpeter Valley 
project. The pilot project will consist of aerial photography, 
ground control, global positioning of monuments by satellites, 
developing a base map, and developing land use category map 
layers. 

Zoning budget was presented. Mr. Hulbert has added $50,000.00 to 
Other Professional Services to revise the Zoning. Ordinance and 
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feels this should be done in 1991. The 1990 budget was 
$87,725.00; actual expenditures are projected to be slightly 
over $88,682.00; 1991 would be $136,164.00. Discussion regard
ing the updating of the ordinances followed. A comprehensive 
ordinance revision will take about a year to process; it will 
have to go to public hearings and to the townships. It was asked 
why sections of the ordinances couldn 1 t be done each year. Mr. 
Hulbert responded by saying the Land Management Committee had 
been stating that a new ordinance was desperately needed. The 
$50,000.00 figure represents and estimation of what a complete 
ordinance revision may cost based on phone calls to other coun
ties and firms providing services. The present ordinance is in 
large part unworkable because it has been periodically changed in 
an uncoordinated fashion. A complete over haul is necessary to 
give us an ordinance that is workable. 

Land Management and Records budget for 1991 was presented. 
Permanent salaries went up to $112,797 due to a request for 
Administrative Secretary, Land Management Specialist and a half
time Sanitarian. $50,000.00 was added for Other Professional 
Services to do a County land management plan. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to decrease the #219 - Professional 
Services to $25,000.00 on the Zoning and $25,000.00 from the Land 
Management budget; seconded by Rich Ruemrnele. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to send the budgets as amended to the 
Finance Committee; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to adjourn; seconded by Joe Rohl. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE· 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

I 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232. 

october 5, 1990 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the lOth day 
of October~ 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway 
building in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Approval of September 5th minutes 

Sign and app.rove vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

Agenda revisions 

discuss support for Clifton Township planning 

- discussjapprove moratorium on airport permits 

- discussjapprove fees for animal waste permits 

- discussjapprove part-time temporary to do GIS work 

- discuss any other business to proper come before the 
Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

9i& Copy 
County . Cfe.;&, ~~ Off~ 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

);};Lft.,d C<I?Jf~t Committee met on the 10th day of October, 
1990 q;t;:p ~~ (!;,.fJT{AiJl the Highway Department Building in Ells-

Courd9h L.:J.£ 
Member present: Joe Rohl, Chuck Kline, Francis Coulson, Don 
Johnson; and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes were not available from the September 5, 1990 meeting to 
review. 

The next Land Management meetings have been scheduled for Novem
ber 7th and December 12th. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Francis 
Coulson; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Clifton Township Planning Committee, represented by Carl Braun
reiter and Robert Chambers, discussed basis for a comprehensive 
plan in Clifton and other townships as related to the Pierce 
County plan. They asked for assistance with the expense of 
developing a plan, total is $15,000.00. He described a "bottom
up" plan that would be more prone to acceptance by the public 
than a "top-down" plan. 

Mr. Braunreiter discussed the scope of the project; development, 
recreation, aircraft, residential and environmental. 

Clifton Township Committee responded to the Kinnikinnic landowner 
organizations. There are other associations that exist. Mr. 
Braunrei ter cited the need to draw all organizations together. 
There are three active organizations now; Kinnikinnic Landowners 
Organization, Cedar st. Croix Landowners, and Riviera Landowners 
Association. 

Chuck Kline described the funds and amounts budgeted for in-house 
development of the County Comprehensive plan. 

Discussion pursued subjects of what benefit County planning vs 
township planning resulted in. Mr. Kline discussed the differ
ences among townships desires and problems with taking a Clifton 
ordinance funded by Pierce County. 

Jim Hulbert offered County Planning assistance as available with 
the new positions filled. Approximately 5 to 10 hours a week to 
help guide township planning process. Mr. Hulbert agreed to 
attend meetings as invited by Carl Braunreiter. The $15,000.00 
estimate was derived from an unsolicited proposal to Clifton, 
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some adjustments may occur. 

Airport Permits - Joe Rohl described his reasons for pursing 
airport permit moratorium. 

Legal Counsel has not cleared opinion to introduce or pass mora
torium at this time. 

Robert Chambers discussed draft of County ordinance proposal, 
most of which involved the permitting process since problems 
occurring at any existing airports come from neighborhood diffi
culties stemming from not knowing or understanding airport plans 
before site was permitted. 

Chuck Kline received comments noting the history of conflict 
erupting from public airport proposal and private airport trou
ble. 

Mr. Rohl compared needs for local zoning to supplement FAA public 
airport regulations. He advocated this proposal as a starting 
point for a moratorium and subsequent zoning change. 

Mr. Kline answered questions about delays in establishing a 
moratorium and importance of obtaining the legal opinion of 
corporation counsel first. 

Mr. Rohl explained the care needed in grandfathering the existing 
airports. 

Ms. Sharon Phillips, Prescott resident, expressed concern about 
loopholes and detailed discussion with John Overland. 

Mr. Rohl cited the st. croix County Airport ordinance provisions 
as being more developed than what we have. Mr. Kline discussed 
enforcement problems in existing zoning as major problem with 
adding new airport ordinances. 

Questions were asked about the Committee's position regarding the 
st. Croix River Bluffs zoning. Mr. Kline noted that Wisconsin 
tends to be more strict. He described Minnesota sites as far 
less scenic and more developed on comparison. Mr. Braunrei ter 
discussed the differences in Minnesota and Wisconsin regarding 
the size of the bluffs. 

Mr. Kline discussed unequal enforcement by states. Mr. Hulbert 
reviewed the Minnesota-Wisconsin Boundary Area Commission hear
ings and referenced their activities. 

Comments by others from Minnesota concerning the st. Croix Mari
na, private airstrips, and boatjair traffic over state parks of 
Afton, Kinnikinnic, and Carpenter Nature Center. Mr. Kline 
answered questions about research into permitting/enforcing st. 
Croix Marina. Mr. Kline asked what violations may be noted in 
Dakota County park at st. Croix near Prescott. Discussion fol-
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lowed regarding the environmental impact statements being 
ignored. 

Discussion followed by Steve Raith in support of the Boundary 
Commission. 

Mr. Rohl defended the zoning staff for delaying in acting on 
moratorium. 

Another citizen expressed needs of neighborhoods affected by the 
Riviera Airport. They wanted to confirm that they were heard. 

Discussion by Chuck Kline about questions considered by Committee 
and decisions being made to serve the public interest the best 
way. He reviewed the public hearing process, committee reaction 
to input, and the County Board approval process. 

Mr. Kline discussed committee acting in the best interest of the 
County rather than deciding only based on majority represented or 
size of public affected. 

Discussion offered against permitting increased numbers of planes 
and their noise pollution to park and nature center. 

Mr. Rohl discussed protection provided to all sides of the dis
cussion, pilots, nature, anti-airport citizenship, park land, 
etc. 

Mr. Chambers asked about timing of applications for airports 
before a moratorium could be considered. Opinions were expressed 
by Mr. Kline and Mr. Rohl. A legal opinion will be obtained on 
this. 

Questions asked about: 

1. Retroactive nature of laws (moratorium). 

2. Requirement to act within a specified time after date of 
application for permits. 

3. Appropriateness of noticing moratorium before potential 
airport applications are submitted. 

Mr. Kline stated that this may not work in the best interest of 
people against airport development. 

Mr. Johnson commended Minnesota interest conveyed at the meeting 
on the airport moratorium regarding natural preservation. 

Animal Waste Permits - Steve Raith discussed need to pre-approve 
$50.00 fee for an animal waste permit. Joe Rohl moved to estab
lish a $50.00 animal waste permit fe.e to become effective upon 
adopotion of the ordinance; secondeq by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
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carried. 

Committee signed resolution of Animal Waste Ordinance. 

GIS Temporary Worker - Jim Hulbert proposed hiring temporary help 
up to $1,500.00 for law enforcement, GIS Interface, and map 
update work. Balance of the available fund will be used for 
solid waste work. He also invited the Committee to the GIS 
Committee meeting. 

Rich Ruemmele moved to hire Eric Felt for temporary part~time 
work up to $1,500.00; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Other Business - Discussion by Steve Raith about possible chal
lenges to fee structure policy used regarding commercial fees 
versus enforceability of policy when ordinance does not reflect 
it as it is being administered. Example, commercial building at 
$75.00 plus $.10/sq. ft. over 100,000 ft. Best result would 
allow fee structure and changes to be set by Land Management 
Committee without code revision. 

Jim Hulbert referred to floodplain ordinance follow-up and re
quested a sub-committee to work with the department on the flood
plain. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN -
.DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT.& RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
~·ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 9i/Je Copy 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 County efeJ:, ~ 

October 31, 1990 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 7th' day 
of November 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room in the Pierce 
County Highway Dept. building in Ellsworth. 

1:30 p.m. - View sites 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Approval of September 5th & October lOth minutes 
- Sign and approve vouchers 

Set date of next meeting 
- Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Bill Warner, Pierce Co. Economic Development Corp.
discuss possible rezone from business to industrial 
for a manufacturing operation 

7:55 p.m. - Robert SheffersjDave Hinniker - discussion regarding 
rezoning from agricultural to residentialjcommerical 

8:10 p.m. - discuss/approval River Falls exclusive ag ordinance 

8:25 p.m. - Larry Murphy - approval for R. Dean Johnston certif
ied survey map in River Falls Township 

8:40 p.m. - complaints regarding gravel pit in Trenton Township 

8:55 p.m. - set time table for ordinances: floodplain, airport, 
mineral extraction and enforcement 

- airport ordinance and moratorium on permits 

- discuss new positions 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

. ~ Working today for a better tomorrow "eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 7th day of November 1990 
at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room in the Pierce County Highway 
Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Francis Coulson, Rich 
Ruemmele and Joseph Rohl. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson, Deb 
Wojtowski (arriving at 8:45p.m.) and see attached list. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the September 5th, 1990 minutes; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve October lOth, 1990 minutes; 
seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented. Motion to approve the vouchers as 
submitted by Joseph Rohl; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion car
ried. 

Date of next meeting is December 12th, 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the 
Highway building. 

Chairman, Chuck Kline noted that there were two cancellation from 
the agenda: River Falls Township exclusive ag ordinance and 
Trenton Township gravel pit complaints. 

Bill Warner, Pierce County Economic Development Corporation was 
present to discuss the Bullrushes Establishment in Trenton Town
ship being used as an industrial building. He wanted to let the 
Committee know about an interested party possibly purchasing the 
property and wants to know if it is possible to let a manufactur
ing company occupy that building in a business zone. He is 
asking the Committee for any suggestions they might have. Mr. 
Raith stated that if that site is rezoned to Industrial, it would 
be "spot zoning". He suggests that our ordinance be broken down 
further to have more zones. There is a residential zone behind 
the business zone and an Industrial zone nearby. It was suggest
ed that if the trucking company located near Bullrushes was 
rezoned to Industrial, then Bullrushes could also rezone to 
Industrial and then it would not be 11 spot zoning 11 • The :Qusiness 
looking at the building would be contained inside of ·the build
ing. Discussion followed regarding zones in surrounding areas. 
The site is a 2 acre parcel. 

Mr. Warner stated he would work with Mr. Raith on rezoning other 
property around the site to Industrial. 

Robert Sheffers and Pete Hinniker were not present to discuss 
their agenda request. Joe Rohl stated that he thought they were 
coming in to discuss a possibility of some 2 acre sites outside 
of Cedar St. Croix in Clifton Township. The President of the 
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Land Owners Association stated they have no problems or objec
tions with· the single family dwellings being proposed, but they 
don't want to see any commercial zone or 2 acre parcels. 

Larry Murphy was present to present a certified survey map for R. 
Dean Johnson in River Falls Township. Mr. Murphy stated that 
under the previous subdivision ordinance, presenting this map for 
approval would not have been necessary. A 12 acre parcel was 
split to create 2 lots under 5 acres. The Extra-Territorial 
Committee has rezoned the parcels to R-1 and the city of River 
Falls has no problems with the maps. Discussion regarding the 
County having authority in the extra-territorial zone. Mr. Raith 
stated that corporation counsel would need to make a determina
tion. The next step is to have a preliminary plat submitted. 
Mr. Murphy described the site. It is served by a township road, 
well drained, 4 to 5% slope and other soil tests in the surround
ing area has indicated a mound system would be an allowed system. 
Mr. Raith stated there is no need for contouring a map; area is 
relatively flat and has suggested that a site visit be made and 
the a concept approval could be made. Mr. Raith also suggested 
that the boundaries, lot lay out and soil conditions be completed 
and that the information from the soils survey map will be suffi
cient. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the preliminary map with Mr. 
Raith making a site visit to verify what is needed on the final 
map; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Time tables for ordinances were discussed. A model floodplain 
ordinance meeting minimum standards required by DNR was present
ed. It was decided that the floodplain ordinance has first 
priority. It was also decided that only one ordinance per public 
hearing be completed. It was discussed that the mineral extrac
tion policy needs to be converted into the ordinance. 

Mr. Kline suggests that the floodplain and mineral extraction 
ordinances should only take one public hearing each; the airport 
ordinance - 2 to 4 public hearings; and the enforcement ordinance 
- 2 public hearings. 

Mr. Rohl suggests that something be done regarding the airport 
ordinance as soon as possible. Discussion regarding times to set 
public hearings. Mr. Raith stated that an airport ordinance 
needs to be drafted first. A draft citizens' committee airport 
ordinance has been submitted. 

The first public hearing for the floodplain ordinance has tenta
tively been set for Jan. 9th at 7:30 p.m. DNR will be contacted 
regarding details for the ordinance. Don Johnson will check on 
the availability of the Prairie View School for the meeting 
place. 

The first public hearing for the airport ordinance has tentative
ly been set for January 30th, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway 
building. A sub-committee was appointed, consisting of Joe Rohl, 
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Rich Ruemmele ·and Steve Raith. The first meeting will be Novem
ber 19th at 6:30 p.m. 

The public hearing for the mineral extraction policy will be 
attempted in February after the new staff has been hired. The 
distance to dwellings needs to be changed. 

A Land Management committee meeting was scheduled for January 16, 
1991 at 7:30 p.m. 

Discussion regarding new positions. The Land Use Specialist 
position will be sent to the Hays Study for classification. 
Discussion followed regarding the Administrative Secretary posi
tion being non-union or a union position. Mr. Kline stated there 
are other positions in the County similar that are in the union. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to offer the administrative secretary 
position as a non-union position because of supervisory duties; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Debra Wojtowski, Corporation Counsel was present to discuss 
airports and moratoriums on airports. She presented a written 
legal determination pertaining to non-conforming uses in our 
ordinance and a moratorium on ai~ports while adopting a new ordi
nance. 

A letter was received from Robert Chambers regarding the Riveria 
Airport in Clifton Township. It stated that we our not enforcing 
the zoning ordinance and this airport violates the zoning ordi
nance and he has repeatedly requested information regarding this 
airport being grandfathered-in. Ms. Wojtowski has asked for any 
facts available on the airport and has invited anyone who has any 
evidence to present this information to her and she will review 
it. Change in volume or intensity of something does not neces
sarily take it out of the grandfathered state. There needs to be 
a change in character. She discussed a case regarding changes to 
a marina business. 

Ms. Wojtowski discussed the sections in the Pierce County Code 
regarding non-conforming uses and its conflicting stat~ments. A 
draft was presented for ordinance changes. She reviewed the 
letter received from Mr. Chambers. The ordinance does allow for 
public and semi-public uses and landing strips have been defined 
as that type of use. She also reviewed the moratorium on air
ports as long as the ordinance is under consideration. If permit 
requests come in, they need to be look at in light of the pending 
laws. She suggests that the draft ordinance be drawn-up first. 
Discussion regarding processing applications for airports. Ms. 
Wojtowski has offered to help the sub-committee review and draft 
the airport ordinance. 

A reminder was made by Mr. Hulbert that Oak Grove and Clifton 
Township get working on the new numbering system. They could 
hold up the whole County 911 system. 
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Motion made by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Francis 
Coulson. Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

Tuesday, November 27, 1990- 7:10p.m. 

Courthouse Lunchroom 

The committee will meet to recommend refilling the position of 
Secretary in the Zoning Office 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 27th day of November 
1990 at 7:10 p.m. in the courthouse lunchroom in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Joe Rohl, Don Johnson and Richard 
Ruemmele. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair I Chuck Kline at 7:10 p.m. 
with purpose of meeting stated. 

Motion by Don Johnson to recommend posting an 
refilled for the Zoning Office secretary (which 
Mary Jo Larson signing for a new position) to 
Committee; sec~nded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

opening to be 
was vacated by 
the Personnel 

Motion by Don Johnson to adjourn; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion 
carried and meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 

Submitted by Richard Ruemmele, 
Committee Secretary 

1 

'7 County 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE . 
P.O. BOX 647 -:-c""~> /> · 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 ~c.iie. C!oh_ .U 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 ./7 r J 

. . _ Lounty Cfe.& ~ Of{ta 

November 30, 1990 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of December 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce county Highway De
partment building in Ellsworth. · 

AGENDA 

7:30p.m.- Call meeting toorder 
Approval of November 7th and 27th minutes 

- Sign and approve vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 
- Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Vernon Kelly - conditional use hearing for communi
cation tower - River Falls Township 

7:50 p.m. - discussjapprove River Falls exclusive agricultural 
ordinance 

- discuss/approve R. Dean Johnson certified survey 
map - River Falls Township 

- discussion of renumbering system 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

<,ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 . 

December 7, 1990 

There will be q Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of December 1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway De
partment-building in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
Approval of November 7th and 27th minutes 

- Sign and approve vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Vernon Kelly - conditional use hearing for communi
cation tower - River Falls Township 

7:50 p.m. - discussjapprove River Falls exclusive agricultural 
ordinance 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- discuss/approve R. Dean Johnson certified survey 
map - River Falls Township 

- discussion of renumbering system 

- motion to convene into closed session under ss19.85 
(1) (c), considering employment, promotion, compensa
tion or performance evaluation data of any public 
employee over which the governmental body has 
jurisdiction or exercises responsibility 

motion to reconvene into open session 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

H. RAITH 
Administrator 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
County, W~s sin 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETIN~ 

The Land Management Committee met on the 12th day of December, 
1990 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department build
ing in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Francis Coulson, Don Johnson, and 
Joe Rohl. Rich Ruemmele arrived at 8:05 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chuck Kline at 7:30 p.m. 

Minutes were approved for the November 7th and the November 27th 
by a motion by Don Johnson; seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion 
carried. · 

A date was set for the 1st Floodplain Ordinance Public Hearing 
for February 6th, 1991. February 13th, 1991 was set for the 
February Land Management meeting. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Francis 
Coulson; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Vernon Kelly - conditional use hearing for communication tower in 
River Falls Township. Public hearing notice was read. Mr. Kelly 
approached this Committee earlier this year and approval was 
given. He made a mistake at the original public hearing in 
describing the tower as 98 feet tall. It was to be 199 feet 
tall, so he has come back for this second public hearing. Mr. 
Kelly is requesting that he not have to pay for this second 
public hearing. Steve Raith feels that since he made the mistake 
that he should pay. Mr. Raith recommended the Committee ap
prove Mr. Kelly's conditional use permit, contingent upon: 

1. A six month completion time; 
2. Conditions on interference with radios and televisions; 

and 
3. Payment for the hearing fee. 

There was discussion on the necessity of conditions on interfer
ence with radios and televisions. 

Joe Rohl moved to grant approval contingent upon all conditions 
except for the interference with radios and televisions; seconded 
by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

River Fall exclusive agricultural ordinance. Representing River 
Falls Township were Dean Bergseng, Chairman; Betty Hanson, Clerk; 
and Robert Loberg, Attorney.· Chuck Kline made a recommendation 
that the word working be added to Section 5 under Time Limit to 
be 10 working days. Richard Christ knocked it down. It wasi 
discovered that what is in front of the Committee was the 3rd 
amendment to the Zoning Code. The first was in front.of the 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 
December 12, 1990 

Committee 3 months earlier. 

Mr. Loberg explained that the ordinance comes in large part from 
the River Falls ordinance. 

Joe Rohl discussed usefulness of this application. 

Don Johnson questioned where the size limit will apply within the 
Extraterritorial zone or township. Mr. Bergseng noted it was for 
the Township only. 

Mr. Loberg discussed references from regular ordinance on build
ing, height and minimum lot size facts. 

Chuck Kline discussed the approval process for the map by the 
state and indicated approval is not needed from the Committee 
now. 

Mrs. Hanson noted the map showing 4,300 acres; dairy farms and 
others equal 5,262 acres to be included in viable dairy farm 
description of ordinance. She also noted 2 farms probably eligi
ble but not committed to being included. This would be a nucleus 
to start with and could be available to other livestock and also 
crop producers, who could join in with this zoning. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to approve the 1st and 3rd amendments 
contingent upon additions to 7a and 8 referring back to regular 
zoning codes plus other "township" references; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Discussion on motion about intent of township and 
pursuit of zoning protection. Motion carried. Amendments will 
be referred to the next County Board meeting. 

R. Dean Johnson - certified survey map from River Falls Township. 
Contour map was presented by Larry Murphy, surveyor. Steve Raith 
noted no problems with the slope, waterways, or soil type. Mr. 
Murphy discussed sanitary suitability as 50/50 for a mound or 
standard. 

Don Johnson moved to grant the R. Dean Johnson certified survey 
map; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion of renumbering system. John Sazama, Area Information 
Systems Director was present. Jim Hulbert detailed the discus
sion with Mr. Sazama about the postal system implementations. 
The new date of January 28th is now unavailable due to problems. 
Mr. Hulbert showed us a detailed map produced by Eric Felt for 
Pierce County discussirig cross referencing, plat book use, cost, 
etc. 

Mr. Hulbert indicated that River Falls Township was the main area 
of problems noted primarily due to a Town Chairman from Clifton 
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MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 
December 12, 1990 

who delivers mail in River Falls Township. He indicated changes 
in one township that needed to be more consistent across other 
townships. Changes without charge are being made by Mike Lange 
as mistakes or inconsistencies are discovered. Discussion fol
lowed by the Committee on the mapping process and problems being 
resolved. 

Francis Coulson questioned use of the Pierce County generated 
maps. Chuck Kline explained how the maps would be provided to 
the 4-H for future use. 

Bud Cedarblade asked about the proper time for beginning the use 
of the new address. Discussion followed as to how the sequencing 
was determined. 

Louis Campbell, member of the River Falls Town Board, stated that 
their township plans to follow the County numbers and 
streetjavenues plans. 

The Committee discussed setting a deadline, with the post office 
opinion, of what future date the mail service could use the 
planned address. Rich Ruemmele and Joe Rohl addressed the need 
to observe public relationships with the press releases and 
pressures applied to cause action by townships and other citizens 
affected. 

Rich Ruemmele made a motion to place advertisement advising 
postponement of the January 28th new address deadline and the 
January 9th paper to carry the exact date of address implementa
tion; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Chuck Kline discussed the proper order and use of the new address 
system. 

Rich Ruemmele made a motion to endorse larger to smaller, i.e 
Federal, State, County and then township as progression of street 
name used in the individual address of mail locations; seconded 
by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Don Johnson moved to set postal address deadline of January 1st 
to the postal system for date of implementation; seconded by 
Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

Next was a discussion of equipping the Zoning office to provide 
posts with new address signs. The posts can be obtained in the 
community~ 

Discussion followed on recommending a standard design for number
ing apartments within multiple dwelling in single buildings. 

Francis Coulson moved to go into closed session to evaluate per-
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MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 
December 12, 1990 

sonnel; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Results from closed session recommended that Greg Gappa's proba
tion be ended and he be permanently employed. 

Don Johnson moved to adjourn; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:12 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 232 

January 4, 1991 - -

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the i6th day 
of January, 1991 at 7:30p.m. in the Pierce County_Highway De
partment building in Ellsworth. 

7:30 p.m. 

7:40 p.m. 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Approval of December 12th minutes 
Sign and approve vouchers 
Set date of next meeting · 
Agenda revisions 

CSM for Dwayne W~ and Lois K. Johnson. 

Discussion of Uniform Numb~ring System 

Discussion with floodplain residents 

Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee. 

Adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
-DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

"ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

January 10, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 16th day 
of January 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room in the Pierce 
County Highway Department building in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 
Approval of December 12th minutes 
Sign and approve vouchers 
Set date of next meeting 
Agenda revisions 

-

7:40 p.m. - CSM for Dwayne W. and Lois K. Johnson ~ River Falls 
Township 

7:50 p.m. - Presentation of a preliminary CSM for Wyman McCarty. 
in Diamond Bluff Township and William Holst in Tren-
ton Township · 

8:00 p.m. - Recommendation to County Board for special exception 
to Farmland Preservation for quarry operation 

- Discussion of Uniform Numbering System 

- Discussion with floodplain residents 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 16th day of January 1991 
at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room in the Pierce County Highway 
Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, Francis 
Coulson and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes of the December 12th, 1990 meeting were presented and 
approved on a motion by Don Johnson; seconded by Joe Rohl. 
Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented. Motion to approve the vouchers was made 
by Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

It was announced that the January 30th public hearing for the 
airport ordinance and February 6th public hearing for the flood
plain ordinance have been canceled. 

The next Land Management Committee meeting will be held on Febru
ary 12th, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department building. 

The public hearing for the airport ordinance has been scheduled 
for February 25th, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department 
building. 

Larry Murphy was present to review a certified survey map for 
Delbert Johnson in River Falls Township. One map had previously 
been presented with 2 lots. This map shows another 2 lots. 
Contour maps of the lots were presented. Easements off of a town 
road and a public access walkway to the Kinnickinnic River were 
shown on the maps. Drainage on the lots were discussed. Steve 
will meet with Mr. Murphy on-site to review drainage in the area. 
The maps will be brought back to the next meeting for approval. 

David Johnson~ Johnson & Scofield Land Surveying was present to 
present a preliminary 3 lot certified survey map for Wyman 
McCarty in Trenton Township. Wyman McCarty and an adjoining 
property owner would like to change the metes and bounds descrip
tion of their lots and create a third lot. The 3rd lot has an 

. old farmsted with a mobile home that is being rented and this 
would eventually be sold. Lot 1 is 1.03 acres including the 
right-of-way easement. Discussion regarding an existing lot 
being under an acre. Discussion regarding lot 3 being under 1 
acre excluding the right-of-way. Steve has suggested that this 
be referred for legal opinion as it was discussed whether the 
lots have to be an acre excluding the right-of-way. 
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Motion by Joe Rohl to refer the map to corporation counsel for 
review; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Steve will refer the map 
tomorrow to check and see if lot 3 has to be 1 acre including or 
excluding the right-of-way. Motion carried. 

Norbert Rehder, Johnson & Scofield Land Surveying was present 
with a preliminary map for William Holst in Trenton Township. 
Lot 1 contains 7 acres and Lot 2 contains 5 acres which were 
created by CSMs in the past. Lot 3 would be more than 1 acre 
excluding right-of-way. Mr. Holst owns the 200 acre farm. The 
area is fairly flat with lots of oak trees with no agricultural 
value. The lots are close to his gravel pit. A 50 foot tree 
buffer has been left in place. Steve stated that the land is 
fairly level and well-drained. He sees no problems. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to approve the preliminary CSM; second
ed by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Recommendation to County Board for special exception to Farmland 
Preservation for quarry operation. Greg Gappa, Pierce County 
Engineer presented the information regarding two farms that are 
presently in the Farmland Preservation program that have an 
existing quarry operation owned by Ivan Shafer and Honey Crest 
Farms. The County has mineral leases on the properties. The 
mined areas will need to be removed from the program. After the 
County approvals, it will have to be approved by the State Ag 
Department. Land Conservation Department has already recommended 
approval. A 2 acre area will be worked on the Shafer property 
and approximately 400 x 200 feet on Hone Crest Farms. Greg 
stated mining will not be any closer to any homes. This opera
tion has been a continuous operation for quite awhile. This 
additional area is necessary for good restoration. 

Motion by Don Johnson to recommend that the County Board pass a 
resolution recommending that the state of Wisconsin grant the 
Farmland Preservation permit; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Chuck Kline discussed delaying the public hearing on the flood
plain ordinance. This was done on the advice of the corporation 
counsel. Chuck has instructed that the mineral extraction ordi
nance be completed for the February meeting. 

Jim stated Mr. Mike Lange from Lange Enterprises is here for any 
questions and comments regarding the renumbering system. Jim 
stated Mr. John Sazma from the St. Paul Post Office had called 
today. Mr. Sazma had stated there are 3 zip codes all ready and 
the post office will be ready to go in 6 weeks. Don Johnson 
asked Mr. Lang if the post offices can get copies of maps. Mr. 
Lang stated he has supplied maps to all townships and has been 
providing maps to post offices that have been contacting him. 

Mr. Lang stated that this is not a new system; it has been in 
place in the state for 15 to 20 years. He reported that the 
prefixes "N" and "W" have been used in other counties and it 

2 



should not be a problem in Pierce County. He stated that it is a 
software problem. These prefixes are used as a directional guide 
for emergency services. Much discussion until 8:50. Implementa
tion date to be set by John Sazma and Mike Knoll, then Jim will 
be notified. 

Three members of the Wisconsin Floodplain Association, Barry 
Rieck, Sharon Bargrain and Diane Rehder were present to address 
the Committee. Chuck stated that the floodplain ordinance will 
not be discussed tonight as this is not a public hearing. Barry 
Rieck read a letter that was prepared by him. He stated that he 
feels, along with all the residents of the Island, that they are 
being unnecessarily raped of their property rights and that 99.9% 
of the rest of the County residents feel this way. He went on to 
state that they are working with state legislators and they are 
asking to keep and maintain their homes on.the Island. 

Diane Rehder passed out copies of FEMA regulations and sections 
of the 1988 DNR model floodplain ordinance. She reviewed some of 
the federal guidelines as the letters they have received from the 
DNR have stated that the DNR is simply following the federal 
guidelines. She has contacted FEMA and a letter was submitted 
from them. She reviewed FEMA rules regarding substantial im
provements, including replacing mobile homes, must have the floor 
elevated above the flood waters. She stated that no where in the 
regulations has she found anything saying that no new develop
ments are allowed. She stated that FEMA told her that the feder
al guidelines does not have a problem with the Island residents 
improving their homes more than 50% and rebuilding after a fire 
as long as they are floodproofed. 

Mrs. Rehder reviewed the model 1988 DNR floodplain ordinance 
regarding section ss 59.97 and compared this with the model 1986 
DNR floodplain ordinance. 

Sharon Bargrain was present to ask the Board to stand up to the 
past actions of the past Boards. She stated they felt they acted 
legally according to ss 59.97 and both the County and the DNR 
shared in granting these permits. She stated that maybe another 
attorney or legal counsel could be retained in helping rewrite 
the ordinance. She is asking the County to work with the tax 
payers of Pierce county and preserve the tax base coming from 
Trenton Island and to assist them in developing an early flood 
warning and evacuation plan or implement an effective flood 
hazard mediation program. 

Chuck stated that another public meeting was not held in Septem
ber because of budget hearings and discussed procedures for 
public hearings. 

A letter was presented that was written to Mary Kees, Chair of 
the Board of Adjustment Committee by the Association. 

Diane Rehder stated that $116,000. 00 of real estate taxes are 
collected from Trenton Island. Discussion regarding property 
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taxes and law enforcement costs followed. 

Motion to adjourn by Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, . 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~'DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

'ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 9lfe flop (715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

12ounJ:y f!tetk ~ 
February 4, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of February 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room in the Pierce 
County Highway Department building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 
Approval of January 16th minutes 
Sign and approve vouchers 
Set date of next meeting 
Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Tony & Pauline Dingrando - rezone parcel from Ag 
to Industrial - Trenton Township 

7:50 p.m. - CSM approval - Delbert Johnson - River Falls 
Township 

- discussion of Pierce County recreational plan 

- discussion of possible intregration of tax 
lister and county surveyor 

- discuss purchase of typewriter 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 12th day of February 
1991, at 7:30 p.m. in the meeting room of the Pierce County 
Highway Department building in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl and Francis 
Coulson. 

Others present: Mary Jo Larson, Steve Raith (arriving at 7: 45 
p.m.) and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes of the January 16th, 1991 meeting were presented. Motion 
by Don Johnson to approve the minutes; seconded by Francis Coul
son. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Joe Rohl; 
seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

The next meeting date was scheduled for March 13th, 1991, at 7:30 
p.m. in the Highway Department building. 

A draft nonmetallic mining reclamation ordinance was presented 
for review. 

Tony & Pauline Dingrando - rezone parcel from Agriculture to 
Industrial for purpose of constructing a utility building for 
boat storage in Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was 
read. Mr. William Holst presented copies of a plot plan showing 
the lot Mr. Dingrando is purchasing from him and the location of 
the proposed utility structure. Mr. Dingrando has purchased a 
total of 8 acres, including a small parcel adjacent to the lot he 
is purchasing from Mr. Holst. Mr. Dingrando owns Everett's 
Resort across the road and he needed to purchase land to con
struct a building to store boats in. A staff report had been 
prepared by Steve Raith. The proposed building dimensions are 
51' x 162'. Mr. Holst stated this could possibly hold 16 boats. 
Traffic increase would only be two times a year when boats arrive 
and leave. Driveway access was discussed. The building will be 
located in the furthest most western corner of the lot, approxi
mately 150' from the road. Discussion regarding Industrial zone 
verses a Business zone and the possible uses the property could 
be used for once zoned Industrial. Residents were present to 
discuss this concern. Mr. Holst presented signed affidavits from 
adjacent land owners stating they have no objection to the re
zone. 

Mr. Dingrando stated that everything would be parked inside of 
the building with possibly a parking area in the spring for his 
business. 

Chuck reviewed spot zoning. This would not be spot zoning as 



there are other areas zoned Industrial nearby. Chuck reviewed 
the ordinance sections regarding Industrial verses Business. 
Chuck reviewed the procedures of a public hearing. Lengthy 
discussion regarding rezoning this lot and residential areas 
across the road to the south. Discussion regarding issuing a 
conditional use verses a rezone. The site will be visited by the 
Committee before the next meeting. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to refer this rezone to Corporation Counsel to 
see if this could possibly be rezoned Business instead of Indus
trial by the next meeting to further review the issue; seconded 
by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Larry Murphy was present with a certified survey map for Dwayne 
Johnson in River Falls Township. He corrected an error that the 
agenda had Delbert Johnson instead of Dwayne. Lots 3 & 4 have 
been approved previously and this map containing Lots 1 & 2 were 
presented last month with recommendations that the site be visit
ed by Steve Raith to check out any possible drainageway problems. 
Steve reported that there are no drainage problems in the area of 
construction. There is an area on the lot that is floodplain. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to approve the CSM for Dwayne Johnson; second
ed by Francis Coulson. Motion carried. 

Mr. Bob Fischer from the Mississippi River Planning Commission 
was present to report that they would like to do Pierce County's 
Recreational Plan at no cost. The last plan for Pierce County 
was done in 1985. Presently, there are 2 programs available for 
cost sharing funds designated for outdoor recreational projects. 
The programs are LAWCON (Land and Water Conservation Fund Pro
gram) and the Stewardship Program, administered by the Department 
of Natural Resources. Funds, up to 50%, are available to state 
agencies, counties, villages, towns, school districts, cities and 
Indian tribes for the acquisition and the development of public 
outdoor recreation areas and facilities. Communities have to 
have a valid outdoor recreational plan. Plans are effective for 
5 years. An inventory of all outdoor recreational facilities in 
the County needs to be completed. Each community needs to pass a 
resolution for their own plan plus the County's plan. The County 
only adopts the County plan. 

The Mississippi River Planning Commission will need assistance in 
gathering the data information from each community in the County. 
Each community should hold a public informational meeting to 
gather the data needed. A letter will be sent by the. Zoning 
Office to each incorporated area regarding the needed data and 
what is expected from them. The University Extension Office will 
also be asked for assistance as they have helped prepare the 
County's Recreational Plan in the past. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to authorize the Mississippi River Planning 
Commission to proceed with Pierce County's Recreational Plan; 
seconded by Francis Coulson. Motion Carried. 
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Discussion regarding the possible integration of the property tax 
lister and the County surveyor offices with the Land Management 
Department. The purpose of the Land Management Department was to 
possibily include all related offices. It was discussed that 
currently the Department is not prepared to add the two offices 
to the Department. Mr. Bob Sheffers was present and stated that 
he does not know how his standing Committee feels about the 
integration. Space needs and moving the offices was discussed. 

The Land Management Department has agreed to assist the Histori
cal Society with clerical time. They will be submitting forms to 
be typed and sent to the state soon. The Planning Secretary does 
not have a typewriter available. Discussion regarding purchasing 
the equipment needed. 

Motion by Don Johnson to recommend the purchase of a typewriter 
with sanitary funds to the Equipment Committee for approval; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Mary Jo Larson was asked to review a 
typewriter that is being used by the Register of Deeds and Treas
urer's Office that is set-up for generating forms. Motion car
ried. 

The draft Nonmetallic Mining Reclamation ordinance will be placed 
on the next month agenda for Committee review and to set a public 
hearing date. 

Zoning and planning ordinances from various communities were 
presented to the Committee for review. Discussion regarding the 
need for outside consulting help verses staff working on County 
ordinances. 

New positions to be filled will be placed on next month's agenda. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to adjourn; seconded by Don Johnson. 
carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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MINUTES OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR AIRPORT ORDINANCE 

The Land Management Committee met on the 25th day of February, 
1991 for the purpose of an airport ordinance public hearing at 
7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department building in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, Francis 
Coulson and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chuck Kline at 7:30 p.m. 

Meeting was turned over to Joe Rohl, Subcommittee Chair. 

Steve Raith reviewed the agenda and tentative rewrite of the 
ordinances. He explained rules of sign up for height control 
ordinance copies to be forwarded to. He also explained the 
preliminary nature or draft form of the ordinance relative to the 
meeting tonight and meetings in the future. 

Steve discussed the use of the Outagamie Airport height control 
model as it relates to the Red Wing Airport. He discussed 
sources for the first draft content, inclusions, deletions, 
definitions. He named sources of authority for creating the 
county ordinance. He then read through the introductory para
graph with notes explained. 

Steve reviewed the contrast of permitting of public verses pri
vate airports and investigation and reports of plans to be sub
mitted before permitting, intended uses, restricted areas against 
locations of airports in future permitting, conversion of pri
vate to public by new use application, intentions of requiring 
additional conditional use applications and hearings for changes 
in conditional use of airport. Public information hearings and 
notices are required; adjoining property owners are also noti
fied. Steve reviewed the procedure to protect an application. 

Steve emphasized the nature of the 1st draft ordinance as written 
and explained public input opportunity of this meeting. He 
compared practicality of allowances and limitations found in 
ordinances from other areas regarding enforceability and practi
cal uses. A timetable was discussed including· sequence of meet
ings, written submission of comments to administrator and proce
dure to contribute. 

Joe Rohl detailed budget sourcing of additional legal advice to 
assist ordinance rewrites by the Land Management Committee and 
plans to be made at the next Land Management meeting to secure 
legal help. 

Mary Barrett, from Elderwood Heights in Trenton Township asked if 
this will affect property development rights, i.e. tree planting. 

1 



Steve explained examples of too-tall trees being condemned/limit
ed by general ordinances and height control ordinance. Steve 
discussed building height limits relative to airport areas. She 
then asked about enforcing flight and navigation of airports. 
Steve stated that only the FAA can regulate and enforce flying 
rules. Ms. Barrett asked who enforces the height control ordi
nance. Steve explained the City of Red Wing has jurisdiction. 

Al Mondus noted that public airport reaction to height control 
generally violates or lives with excess heights themselves. 

Joe Rohl related that the intention of the Land Management Com
mittee is to respect property owners' rights within the general 
public's well-being and need for ordinances. 

Jack Brown, resident of Trenton Township, objected to the crea
tion of more ordinances. He presented comparison of farming 
using poisons distributed by farming to control weeds distributed 
by combines. Argumentative discussion followed. 

Bud Phillips, resident of Oak Grove Township, asked if zoning has 
the control over flight patterns. Steve discussed the fact that 
flight patterns are controlled by FAA. However, flight path 
areas may be considered as part of the permit plan process. Plan 
parts must be acceptable to FAA rules. Evaluations will be 
considered. 

Carl Braunreiter, resident of Clifton Township, asked about 
definitions regarding air parks. Steve explained parts to be 
developed. Mr. Braunrei ter then asked if private airports are 
limited only to residential areas and can the good of American 
free enterprise cause airport owners to buy easements of adjoin
ing land areas. Steve stated this is under consideration. Carl 
asked if taking away development rights is a possibility. Steve 
related conditional use permitting leading to vested interest 
rights. May have legal violations leading to taking back permit 
already granted. 

Mary Barrett, Elderwood Heights of Trenton Township, brought up 
the issue of noise complaint restriction issues: noise levels at 
Prairie View School; flight patterns over residential areas; 
noise pollution regarding helicopter operations; danger of stunt 
airplanes flying low to homes and easements to be required of 
airport operators. Steve discussed flying enforcements are FAA 
jurisdiction via Sheriff's Dept. and complaints against flight 
operations won't affect committee action about ordinance verses 
permits. Ordinances are to make regulations so airports and 
neighbors can live together. 

Warren Brandt, City of Prescott, asked if Pierce county has 
determined if they have approved a public airport and is there a 
comprehensive plan for the County. Steve stated that yes, air 
space study recommended to committee would illustrate height use 
and limitations by areas of County. Discussed "tower pollution" 
aspect. Mr. Brandt stated that defect with proposed airport is 

2 



that committees can grant airports if less than 50% of neighbors 
object and feels this should instead stem from the county compre
hensive land use plan and that rational relationship is needed to 
make consistent comparisons among all applications. 

Steve related that placement of ordinance rewrites to comprehen
sive land use plan covering county-wide land use and management. 

Audrey Halverson, resident of Clifton Township, discussed land 
value declines concerning airports used nearby and land develop
ment should be subject to control or votes in proportion to 
acreage owned in the vicinity. 

Jerry Filkins, resident of Clifton Township, discussed Wisconsin 
DOT regulations verses municipal airport permits and voting 
control over land development in relation to owned acres. 

Steve reviewed written sources being used to research airport 
ordinances, airports, development of, land use regarding. 

Carl Braunrei ter stated easement process would benefit future 
landowners because it would be written on the deed. 

Ray Hanken, resident of Oak Grove Township, asked what distin
guishes private verses public runways. Steve read definitions 
from proposed ordinance regarding private, private/commercial and 
public airports. He reviewed examples of enforcement criteria. 
Mr. Hanken asked if a private hangar can house airplanes other 
than personal airplanes. Steve explained permit application 
proces~ is designed to reveal intended use and intended uses can 
change with new hearing application. Mr. Hanken asked if a man 
with a strip, without a conditional use permit, fly off it. 
Steve explained preexisting strip and use can be used after 
ordinance, same as before. He compared a farmer with a strip for 
occasional use verses routinely-based aircraft and that random 
use of flat ground landings is not covered, nor enforceable. 

Joe Rohl stated airport structures will need conditional use 
permits and new permits issued with storage expansions. 

Written comments were asked to be submitted. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
'"'~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

'""ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 4, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of March, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 
Approval of February 12th and February 25th minutes 
Sign and approve vouchers 
Set date of next meeting 
Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Paul Hotchkiss, agent for Boris Popov - rezone from 
Agriculture to Business for the purpose of a motor
cycle sales and repair business - Trenton Township 

7:40 p.m. - Tony & Pauline Dingrando - conditional use for 
constructing a utility building for boat storage 
- Trenton Township 

- discussion of Pierce County's plan and ordinances 

- discuss draft nonmetallic mining reclamation ord
inance 

- discuss airport ordinance hearing 

- discuss Land Management consultant 

- discuss capital expenditure plan 

- discuss purchase of blueprint machine 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 9-i.le. Copy (715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

Counl}J efe,,th, ~~ 

March 12, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of March, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 
Approval of February 12th and February 25th minutes 
Sign and approve vouchers 
Set date of next meeting 
Agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Paul Hotchkiss, agent for Boris Popov - rezone from 
Agriculture to Business for the purpose of a motor
cycle sales and repair business - Trenton Township 

7:50 p.m. - Tony & Pauline Dingrando - conditional use for 
constructing a utility building for boat storage 
- Trenton Township 

- discussion of Pierce County's plan and ordinances 

- discuss draft nonmetallic mining reclamation ord
inance 

- discuss airport ordinance hearing 

- discuss Land Management consultant 

- discuss capital expenditure plan 

- discuss purchase of blueprint machine 

- approval of Geographic Information System (GIS) project 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wi~in 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 13th day of March, 1991 
at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department building in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, Francis 
Coulson and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. Minutes of 
The February 12th and 25th meetings were approved on a motion by 
Joe Rohl; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Francis 
Coulson; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

A Land Management Committee meeting was set for April 1st, 1991 
at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department building. The only item 
to be placed on the agenda will be the Riveria Airport. 

The next regular Land Management Committee meeting was set for 
April 17th, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the Highway Department building. 
The members of the airport sub-committee will meet April 8th, 
1991 at 6:30 p.m. 

Paul Hotchkiss, agent for Boris Popov, rezone from Agriculture to 
Business-1 for the purpose of a motorcycle sales and repair shop 
in Trenton Township. The public hearing notice was read. Mr. 
Hotchkiss stated he would like to buy the property if the rezone 
is approved to build a shop. The parcel is 10.62 acres. This 
site is where the hang gliders land. Mr. Hotchkiss stated the 
closest house is 1/4 mile away which belongs to Dennis Schott. A 
plot plan was presented. According to the soil survey book, part 
of the property is in floodplain. Don Johnson stated that some 
neighbors have spoken to him regarding the water problem on the 
lot. Pictures were presented showing water standing on the lot. 
Mr. Hotchkiss stated that the building would be located higher 
than the low point of the property where the water stands. 

Neighboring property owners where present to express their con
cerns on what effect this would have on the neighboring property 
taxes and if fill was brought in, would more flooding occur on 
neighboring property. 

Mr. Hotchkiss stated the business would be motorcycle sales and 
some repair work and the hours of operation would probably be 
9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Neighbors expressed concern regarding the 
property being a junkyard. Mr. Hotchkiss stated he would improve 
the appearance of the neighborhood. It would be a very nice 
building with shrubbery, pavement and-a brick front style. 

9ile Copy 
t!ounty Cfe.'-' ~~ Of{W£ 
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steve read the staff report. He checked the site for floodplain 
zoning. The Pierce County soil survey map was reviewed. Alluvi
al soils are indicated on the site. The highway and the railroad 
could be impediments to natural drainage. His recommendation is 
to disapprove the rezone unless the mentioned items in the report 
could be adhered to. The topographic map was presented. Zoning 
map was presented and reviewed. 

Mr. Hotchkiss stated the building would be raised to' keep water 
away from the building. 

It was stated that the 10 acres would not be considered spot 
zoning, specially since the County does not have a comprehensive 
plan. Steve reviewed zoning and comprehensive planning. Steve 
stated that the conditional use process would not apply here. 
This would be a sales and repair business not a recreational use. 

Don Johnson stated that the neighbors that have spoken to him are 
not in favor of the rezone. 

Discussion regarding floodplain determination and requirements. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to deny the rezone request; seconded by 
Joe Rohl. Motion carried. Letter signed by neighboring property 
owners in favor of denial was presented. 

Tony and Pauline Dingrando - conditional use permit for con
structing a utility building for boat storage in Trenton Town
ship. The public hearing notice was read. Corporation Counsel 
has advised the Committee that a conditional use could be allowed 
for this site. It was stated that a dwelling is being considered 
for future development on this site also. The proposed building 
is to be 51' x 180'. A driveway permit has been issued directly 
across from the driveway to Mr. Dingrando's resort. 

Motion by Francis Coulson to grant the conditional use permit for 
5 years for the construction of a utility building for the pur
pose· of boat storage; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 

Steve stated that the conditional use is not for a public parking 
area. That was not included in the application plans. Discus
sion regarding parking uses if Mr. Dingrando organizes the park
ing area as a business. The parking area would need another 
public hearing. Steve stated this would not include any outside 
storage also. Steve read the staff report update. 

Jim stated that Agriculture land is set aside and designated for 
farming uses and in most ordinances recreational uses usually 
permitted in Ag land does not change the character of the land. 
He feels this is a business and feels this would be setting a 
precedence. Steve reviewed the issue of the ordinance and the 
zones. 

Motion carried. 
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Chuck stated he agrees with the staff that the ordinance needs to 
be updated. The County has no comprehensive plan. Chuck sug
gested that requests for bids for assisting in competing a com
prehensive plan be sent for. Jim suggests that putting together 
a brief list of items of the County needs and have it sent out, 
not a detailed RFP. He also suggests surveying other Counties 
for RFP's, but every county is unique. Discussion regarding 
Corporation Counsel's review of the list and presenting it to the 
Land Management Committee. Jim recommends that the same consult
ant do the updating of the zoning ordinance concurrently. 

Motion by Don Johnson that the staff put together a list or an 
abridged RFP and have it presented at the April 1st meeting; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding an advertisement in the eastern part of the 
County for a citizen member to serve on the Land Management Com
mittee. Names could be presented at the April 17th meeting. 

The draft Non-metallic mining reclamation code was reviewed. 
Discussion regarding the size of a project and when permitting 
process is necessary. Discussion regarding regulating a site in 
another county. This section will be checked into. 

Discussion regarding existing pits needing permits and highway 
projects in the right-of-way being exempt. 

Discussion regarding slope requirements for different types of 
minerals, i.e. sand, gravel, hardrock. Something regarding this 
will be added later. 

Discussion regarding bonding being required for previously dis
turbed sites. 

The slope standards on page 9 will be clarified by the County 
Engineer. Discussion regarding 2 to 1 verses 3 to 1 slopes. 

Steve reviewed that the non-metallic reclamation code is not 
county zoning, but per different State Statutes. 

Discussion regarding setbacks for mining projects for residences 
and property lines, bond requirements, and inspections of sites. 

The code will be updated for the April 17th meeting. 

Comments have been received from the public regarding the airport 
ordinance. These comments will be reviewed by the sub-committee 
at their April 8th meeting. A report will be presented at the 
Land Management Committee meeting on April 17th. 

Jim presented the capital expenditure plan for the Department 
that will go to the Capital Expenditure- Committee tomorrow. This 
is a projection of expenditures for the Department for the next 6 
years. 
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Jim reviewed the need to have the surveyor position in the De
partment and asked if it should be included in the long range 
planning. Discussion regarding transferring this position to the 
Department. 

Discussion regarding the property tax lister position. This will 
be forwarded to the Finance Committee to request that the Finance 
Committee meet with the Land Management Committee to discuss 
transfer of the tax lister position. 

Nine projects were reviewed. Motion by Joe Rohl to send the 
Capital Expenditure Plan to the Capital Expenditure Committee as 
presented; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Discussion of purchasing a blue print machine. Since the Depart
ment will be moving shortly from the Highway Department building, 
the Department will not have access to such a machine. The cost 
will be $2,000.00 plus supplies, but not to exceed $2,500.00. 
Money will be used from the GIS fund. Motion by Don Johnson to 
approve the purchase of the blue print machine and to be send to 
the Equipment Committee for approval; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Approval of Geographic Information System (GIS). It was suggest
ed that we contact other aerial photography companies for a lower 
bid. There is a rough pilot project cost of $25,000.00 for 7 
sections in Oak Grove Township. The money has been already 
approved in the budget. It is very important to start now, in 
the Spring before the leaves start to grow. Motion by Don John
son to approve the GIS project and to get the figures for con
tracts and to send a resolution to the County Board for allowing 
the Land Management Committee to sign contracts for the GIS 
project; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Jim informed the Committee that DNR, DOT and the Land Management 
Dept. will be leaving here next Tuesday, March 19th, at 10:00 
a.m. to view the Bay City Silica mines. There are 17 miles of 
mines and these mines are being abandoned. They have contacted 
Jim for a permit to burn and bury everything on site. They are. 
in the scenic easement on Highway 35. There is a 1954 clause 
that states that burying of any-thing is prohibited. DOT wants to 
try to comprise some burying there. DNR has no authority over 
the mine at all. 

Steve passed an agenda around for the WCCA Spring Conference in 
Stevens Point. He has been appointed program director. Motion 
by Don Johnson to send 2 people to Stevens Point for the Spring 
Conference; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

A letter to the Wisconsin Land Information Board (WLIB) request
ing minimum guidelines for software requirements for the GIS will 
be sent from the Land Management Committee. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 · Ext. 232 

March 19, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING on the 1st day 
of April, 1991, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 

- discussion regarding Riveria Airport in Clifton 
Township 

- discussion of Pierce County's abridged list for a 
contract for a county plan and ordinance revision 

- contracts for Geographic Information System (GIS) 
project 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COF""~UTTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 16th day of April, 1991 at 
7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department building in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, Francis 
Coulson and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Steve Raith, Debra Wojtowski. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Agenda item is to go into closed session under ss 19.85 (g) state 
statutes to confer with counsel regarding litigation in which the 
County is likely to be involved. Motion made by Don Johnson and 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 

Regarding Riviera airport, roll call vote was: 

Don Johnson - yes 
Rich Ruemmele - yes 
Francis Coulson - yes 
Joe Rohl - yes 
Chuck Kline - yes 

Motion passed. 

Motion made by Rich Ruemmele, seconded by Joe Rohl, to move into 
open session, roll call vote was: 

Don Johnson - yes 
Rich Ruemmele - yes 
Francis Coulson - yes 
Joe Rohl - yes 
Chuck Kline - yes 

Motion passed. Meeting moved into open session. 

Motion made by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn seconded by Joe Rohl. 

Motion passed. 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIE.t~~~ COUNTY WISCONSIN 
''DEPARTI',1ENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

·····ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 28, 1991 

MEETING NOTICE 

The Sub-Committee for the Airport Ordinance will be meeting April 
8th, 1991 at 6:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department 
building in Ellsworth to review the airport ordinance. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April·8, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING on the 16th day 
of April, 1991, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

- motion to convene into closed session under ss 19.85 
(g), Wisconsin Statutes to confer with counsel re
garding litigation in which the County is likely to 
be involved regarding Riveria Airport 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
'"DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
"ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 8, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING on the 17th day 
of April, 1991, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment building in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- approval of March 13th and April 1st minutes 
- sign vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Tony and Pauline Dingrando - conditional use permit 
for public parking area and outside boat storage -
Trenton Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

River Falls Township exclusive agriculture zoning 
map 

- update of non-metallic reclamation code 

- report on airport ordinance 

- citizen member to serve on the Committee 

- motion to convene into closed session under ss 19.85 
(g), Wisconsin Statutes to confer with counsel re
garding litigation in which the County is likely to 
be involved regarding DNR CAV report 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

Administr. t~D . Working today for a better tomorrow 
H. RAITH~ 

County, Wl ~ lrPrinted on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 12, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING on the 17th day 
of April, 1991, at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Depart
ment building in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- approval of March 13th and April 1st minutes 
- sign vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Tony and Pauline Dingrando - conditional use permit 
for public parking area and outside boat storage -
Trenton, Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
:?ierce 

- River Falls Township exclusive agriculture zoning 
map 

- discussion of Pierce County renumbering system 

- preliminary approval for Richard Keller certified 
survey map - Oak Grove Township 

update of non-metallic reclamation code 

- report on airport ordinance 

- citizen member to serve on the Committee 

- intern Land Management Assistant 

- Wisconsin Fund Resolution 

- motion to convene into closed session under ss 19.85 
(g), Wisconsin Statutes to confer with counsel re
garding litigation in which the County is likely to 
be involved regarding DNR CAV report 

- Discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- Adjournment 

Administr tmo Working today for a better tomorrow 
H. RAITH~ , 

County;, Wi ~ ilPrinted on Recycled Paper 



HINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Mancgement Committee met on the 17th day of April 1991 
at 7:30 p.m. in the Pierce County Highway Department building in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, Francis 
Coulson and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and Deb 
Wojtowski arriving at 8:50 p.m. and see attached list. 

Minutes of the March 13th and April 1st meeting were presented. 
The April 1st minutes should be amended to read on page 2 that a 
request was made to publish future Land Management Committee 
meetings in the River Falls Journal and the Prescott Journal and 
on page 1 the last paragraph should read "project can be complet
ed in time." Motion by Francis Coulson to approve the March 13th 
minutes and the April 1st minutes as amended; seconded by Joe 
Rohl. Motion carried. 

The next meeting date was scheduled for May 8th, 1991 at 7:30 
p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse. 

Jim announced that the County is having another Heavy Metal Days. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to set the date for implementing the 
uniform numbering system at June 1st, 1991; seconded by Don 
Johnson. Motion carried. A letter of notice will be forwarded 
to the Post Office system and a notice will be sent to the news
paper. 

Joe Rohl reviewed the proposed airport ordinance. The next sub
committee meeting is May 6th. They will be reviewing :standards 
for an application or a conditional use permit. This will be 
placed on the next Land Management meeting. 

Tony & Pauline Dingrando - conditional use permit for outside 
boat storage and public parking area at utility structure in 
Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was read. Letter from 
Tony Dingrando was read regarding his intent to store boats for 
his customers whose boats may be to large to fit inside his new 
building and vehicle parking for special events which may take 
place at his resort. A map was submitted showing the proposed 
parking and storage areas. The vehicle parking area would be for 
approximately 35 vehicles or 7,000 sq. ft. This area would be a 
minimum of 180 ft. from CTH K. The boat storage area would be 
approximately 4,500 sq. ft. for 15 boats. This are would be set 
back from the north properly line 20 ft. 

Don Johnson stated that he has been contacted today from Trenton 
residents regarding their concern for traffic safety from people 
crossing the road. 

9tfe Copy 
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Discussion regarding Mr. Dingrando's conditional use permit that 
was granted at last month's meeting for a five year period. A 
condition on that permit was that all storage was to be inside of 
the utility structure. 

Rebecca Welt, adjoining property owner, stated her views on 
Agriculture zoning and that they had no objections to the storage 
of boats in the building only. She stated that the parking in 
front of her home for previously held public affairs have not 
been a problem, but feels if a conditional use permit for public 
parking was granted there could be a problem regarding visibility 
on CTH K. 

Discussion regarding granting of the conditional use permit in 
March for inside storage only. Discussion regarding changing the 
use of the land. 

Mr. Dingrando stated there are other lands zoned agriculture that 
are being used for purposes other than ag. 

Jim Everts stated he is negative towards outside storage. 

Joe Rohl stated the intent of issuing the first conditional use 
permit for inside storage was that the property could still be 
turned back to ag use. If parking areas are put in, the intent 
of the land is changed. Mr. Dingrando stated that the parking 
areas would be crushed rock. 

Leslie Van Houten asked if bathrooms will be placed on the 
property. Mr. Dingrando stated there will not be plumbing in the 
building. 

Steve stated that the most serious problem is the traffic safety. 
Nothing in the application sta~ed that there will not be a prob
lem. Parking on one side of ;the road and people crossing the 
road to another side is a problem since visibility is not that 
good. · 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to deny the conditional use application 
for Tony Dingrando; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding parking Mr. Dingrando's own personal vehi
cles there and the zoning of the land. Chuck told Mr. Dingrando 
that his right is that he can appeal the decision to the Board of 
Adjustment. 

River Falls exclusive ag zoning map was presented. Ed Hanson 
presented the zoning maps. 10, 500 acres have been put in the 
exclusive ag zone and 1,100 acres were added to the Woodland Tax 
program. All viable dairy farms were zoned except one. On April 
9th, the State did accept the map. Letters from Marge·Baldwin, 
Dean Bergseng and Ed Hass were presented. Mr. Hanson reviewed 
past history of the Township. Most small farms were not includ
ed. Farms needed at least 35 acres to be included. The Town
ship would not have any objections to farms joining later. The 
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whole farm does not have to be in. To get out of exclusive ag 
zoning, a rezone would be required. These farms can now apply 
for a higher level of tax credits in Farmland Preservation. 
Motion by . Francis Coulson to recommend approval to the County 
Board for the Town of River Falls exclusive agriculture zoning; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

A preliminary map was presented for Richard Keller in Oak Grove 
Township. Toby Keller was present to discuss the preliminary 
map. Mr. Keller stated that 2 sons- have already built on lots 
that were previously approved. He has 3 more relatives that 
would like to build on surrounding lands. They are asking for 
preliminary approval to rearrange boundary lines and are aware 
that a new survey will have to be completed. One more driveway 
would need to be installed and there will be a 66 foot easement. 
Mr. Keller stated that the land is all flat with one low spot at 
the end of the lots. steve stated he has not walked the land, 
but sees no problem-with this proposal. Oak Grove Township has a 
3 acre minimum requirement. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the preliminary map; seconded 
by Joe Rohl. Discussion regarding the previous 3 lot CSM now 
becoming 5 lots. Motion carried. 

steve stated he has contacted Marathon County again regarding the 
mineral extraction ordinance. They had found some typo errors 
and this will be corrected in our proposed ordinance and placed 
on a future agenda again when ready. .. 
Discussion regarding replacement for Francis Coulson as he is 
resigning as a citizen member for the Land Management Committee. 
steve will talk to Dave Sorenson about placing an ad in the 
newspaper. 

Discussion regarding summer intern help for the office. Work 
needs to be done on salvage yards and inventory of signs. A 
description of work that the summer intern will be doing will be 
written up for the next meeting. 

Steve explained the Governor's budget proposal regarding removing 
funds for the replacement septic system grants. There could be a 
drop of .7 million dollars for this year with a possibility of a 
3.7 million dollar reduction in future years. Ten more counties 

·have entered the program. This means that less money will be 
appropriated for the citizens who apply. st~ve relayed that 
other counties have completed resolutions. recommending to the 
State Legislature that the funding continue. A draft resolution 
was submitted. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to send this resolution to the County Board 
with copies to go to State Representatives; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Steve reviewed a County resident starting a dog kennel business 
on their property in Gilman Township. A report drafted by Steve 
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was read. Discussion regarding what has happened in the past for 
dog kennels and these being applied for as a conditional use. 
This is not listed as a conditional use in the ordinance. Condi
tional uses verses home occupation or business was discussed. It 
was decided that a conditional use application be processed. 

Letter was received from the Personnel Committee to refer the 
decision regarding the placement of the surveyor 1 s office under 
the direction of the Land Management Committee concurrent with 
ordinance 88-3 back to the Land Management Committee to be dis
cussed. This will be discussed next month. Discussion regarding 
setting up a Surveyor 1 s Committee. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to recommend to the County Board to 
change the County Board rules to m~ke a special Surveyor ~ommit
tee consisting of a member of the Land Management Committee, a 
member of. the Highway Dept. and one member of the County Board; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to convene into closed session under ss 19.85 
(g), Wisconsin Statutes, to confer with counsel regarding litiga
tion in which the County is likely to be involved regarding the 
DNR CAV report; seconded by Don Johnson. Question was asked 
regarding a decision on the Riviera Airport. This will be re
~eased in about 2 weeks. 

Roll call vote was taken. Motion carried, unanimously. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to reconvene into open session; seconded 
by Joe Rohl. Motion carried, unanimously. 

The public hearing date for the floodplain ordinance was set for 
May 16, 1991 at 4:30 p.m. The Ellsworth Jr. High School will be 
contacted for availability of the gym for this hearing. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Francis Coulson. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

-~·n.e Land Management Committee met on the 8th day of May 1991 1 at 
7:30 p.m. in the County Board room at the Pierce County Court
house in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline 1 Don Johnson, Joe Rohl and Rich 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: Steve Raith and Mary Jo Larson. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes of the April 16th and 17th meetings were presented. 
Motion by Joe Rohl to approve the minutes with a typo correction 
of the word "to" being changed to "too" on the April 17th 
minutes; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Joe Rohl; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Next meeting date was scheduled for June 12th, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. 
in the County Board room. A tentative meeting was scheduled for 
May 20th at 1:00 p.m. in the County Board to review the comments 
from the public hearing on the Floodplain Ordinance. 

A written report from the airport sub-committee was presented for 
revisions of the ordinance. The sub-committee is recommending 
approval with the revisions to the Land Management Committee. 
The ordinance will be reviewed by Corporation Counsel. The 
public hearing on the ordinance will be June 4th, 1991 at 7:30 
p.m. in the west courtroom in the Courthouse. 

Discussion of what body, Land Management Committee or Board of 
Adjustment, should hear conditional uses/special exceptions. 
Chuck stated he talked to Jim and he recommends that it be the 
Land Management Committee so there can be an appeal process. If 
the Board of Adjustment hears these applications first and they 
are denied, then the next appeal process is the court system. 
steve stated he agrees with the recommendations and that other 
counties do the same and DNR feels this is the best procedure. 

Motion by Joe. Rohi that the Land Management Committee should be 
the governing body to hear c"ondi tional usesjspecial exceptions 
and the Board of Adjustment be the appeal board and the staff and 
corporation counsel are directed to revise the ordinance to 
reflect the changes pertaining to conditional usesjspecial excep
tions; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Discussion regarding condi
tional usesjspecial exception verses variances and changing the 
ordinance. Motion carried. 

A written report was presented by Steve for a request for a 
summer intern to help survey and document salvage yards and 
perform other assistance and tasks as needed. ~i~re~;:~ifhe 
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work ou~11ne. Funding will be using 1/2 the monies from the 
temporary s:::.l a:::-ies budget which -;:,_;ill be $1, 500. 00. A wage scale 
should g::: -:::: ?ersonnel Committee to determine the pay rate for 
the inte~~. There is a UW-River Falls student available and 
qualified to do this work. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to send the request to the Personnel 
Committee; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

A confidential legal memo was presented from Corporation Counsel. 

Discussion regarding adopting town ordinances. These should be 
presented to the committee to verify that they have gone through 
the correct procedure of adopting county ordinances. Chuck 
suggested that the townships file with the Land Management Dept. 
the steps that they have taken in adopting zoning codes or the 
Dept. can ask that they be submitted when needed. A form will be 
sent out to the townships showing their procedure of adopting the 
County ordinances. 

A written report from steve was presented for computerization of 
the Land Management and Records Dept. Discussion regarding 
hardware and software packages. 

Motion by Don Johnson to recommend purchase of the equipment to 
the Equipment Committee with a check on the costs of the equip
ment; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Letter from Jim Letourneau, President of Riviera Airport Associa
tion was presented regarding a previous letter that was drafted 
to be sent to Lake Elmo flight school. His letter will be resent 
to the other people that will be signing the letter, for approv
al. 

The Cell-U-Link mobile phone will be tried again on a trial basis 
to experiment with it in other areas in the County to see how 
good the reception is. 

Don Johnson reported that Ed Schostrom and Opal Darr'have written 
letters of intent to serve on the Land Management Committee as a 
citizen member. Applications will be screened at the May 20th 
meeting. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT.& RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

·· ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

May 9, 1991 

MEETING NOTICE 

The Land Management Committee and the Board of Adjustment Commit
tee will be meeting jointly for a PUBLIC HEARING on the 16th day 
of May 1991 at 4:30 p.m. in the study hall at the Ellsworth Jr. 
High School in Ellsworth relative to amending the Floodplain 
Ordinance of the Pierce County Code. 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printeq on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES OF 

9Efe Copy 
PROPOSED FLOODPLAIN ORDINANC~A~!y1~Lt~ ~Llt 

Ellsworth Junior High Scho~ ~ //~ 
4:30 p.m. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Deb Wojtowski, and Mary 
Jo Larson 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. Announcements 
were made re: signing in and meeting over at 7 p.m. 

Steve Raith explained reason for revising Floodplain Ordinance, to 
come up with a more lenient ordinance as well as a more 
understandable one. Steve went through summary - Model Ordinance 
was supplied by the DNR in 1969. The ordinance came out in 1965 
and many counties adopted it at that time. Pierce County made a 
few minor changes but did not keep it updated according to changes 
that developed as a result of court cases throughout the country. 
DNR conducted an audit of Pierce County's enforcement program and 
they discovered inadequacies, as per standards of current 
ordinance. As a result we have proposed an updated ordinance that 
meets current standards as set by DNR for counties and other 
communities in the State of Wisconsin. 

Proposed Retained Sections and Revisions: 

Steve stated that we have retained one section of the old 
ordinance which is not required by DNR. Page 5-2(b) 
concerning the Pierce County Soil Survey Map. There are no 
maps for tributary streams, because it would be too costly to 
have these made. These soils maps cover those areas. 

Another major section that was reviewed concerned the existing 
County code and nonconforming use. The proposed ordinance 
uses equalized assessed value. The ordinance was sent to DNR. 
Steve Raith read the response from Lynn Goldade, from DNR, 
which is partially as follows: Page 11 (4) will be deleted 
"by being listed on the National Register of Historic Places" 
and #2 - reference to cities, villages, and municipalities 
will be stricken. 

Page 21 concerning·"flood fringe area"- section 6.3 (2) -
human habitation should read "and" not "or". 

Steve stated that the model submitted for amendment will be going 
to the County Board. Comments and suggestions will be accepted up 
to the time of adoption of the new ordinance. 

Diane Rehder, representing the Wisconsin Floodplain Association, 
made the following recommendations for change to the ordinance: 



Section 6 .1, general non-conforming uses. Diane said that the 
wording on page 33 concerning the use of the word "may" was 
confusing and the WFA felt that this should be clarified. 
Diane stated that the DNR's rules do not override the State 
statutes, and that it was at the County's discretion to allow 
more than 50% replacement. 

Diane said that in paragraph a. of Section 6.1, she feels that 
reference to maintenance work should be clarified so that in 
the future it would be understood. 

It was also suggested that paragraph (f), regarding existing 
mobile homes should be clarified. Regarding floodproofing, 
there is no reference to mobile homes in the floodway, only in 
the flood fringe, which is mandated by Federal law if 
improvements have been made. 

Steve discussed the issue of "shall" & "may". The State 
Legislature adopted another ordinance that says "shall" not "may" 
(in reference to either villages and incorporated areas). This 
does need to be in writing and will be studied by the Corporation 
Counsel and DNR. 

Gary Lepak, DNR said that he would not address FEMA issues. Those 
are handled in the DNR office in Chicago. NR116 applies to 
particular state statutes 59.97(10) states "may" allow County to 
rebuild.. NR116 requires floodproofing if structure is modified 
more than 50% and also requires dry land access to road. 

Diane read the section regarding dry land access in the floodway. 
This is only referred to in the flood-fringe area where DNR feels 
it is applicable. Diane also said that there was some confusion as 
to references concerning floodplains referring back to floodways. 
Gary stated that they will have to review the comments submitted by 
the Wisconsin Floodplain Association. 

Glen Siewert asked for copy of DNR Staff copy of the model 
ordinance. Gary stated that copies can be made available on a 
limited basis. Steve offered to loan out his copy if needed for 
people to make their own copies. 

Joe Johnson, an Island resident, asked if there was any plan in the 
future to make a national park all the way down the Mississippi to 
St. Louis. Steve stated· that he had never heard of any such plan, 
and stated that it would be extremely costly. Steve also said that 
it was clear what was meant to be accomplished by "non-conforming 
use" and that there was no intent to hide this fact that sometime 
in the future the intent is to not have any "non-conforming" 
buildings remaining. 
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Jack Brown asked if all buildings in the floodway were considered 
"non-conforming". steve stated that he believed that they are all 
"non-conforming" buildings. 

-
Phil Grubs asked if house was up high enough, would it still be 
considered non-conforming. If you build up the land in a flood
fringe area, you can raise up the house 2 feet above the flood 
fringe, then it is no longer a non-conforming use structure. Steve 
said that if the structure is located in the floodway, it does not 
make it conforming if it is floodproofed in any way. Gary Lepak 
clarified by saying that in a flood fringe area you would still 
have to have dry land access and evacuation plans. 

Brad Smith, Harbor Bar, asked if a business is considered under 
"non-conforming" if no one lives there. Steve said "yes", it is 
still nonconforming, structure has to be associated with open space 
use, such as a park pavilion, etc. to be considered conforming. 
Any other structure that has high-damage potential would be non
conforming. 

A question was raised about insurance not paying for damage unless 
the structure is rebuilt. Steve said that he did not feel that 
this was right to sell insurance knowing that they would not pay 
the claims. Sharon Bargrain stated that the National Flood 
Insurance will not pay for rebuilding in another area out of the 
floodway. 

Deb W. wanted clarification regarding a statement made by the 
Wisconsin Floodplain Association. Was WFA suggesting that, if it 
was permissive, all alterations and repairs be allowed, or be 
allowed through the permit process? Diane stated they would have 
to go through the permit process and be willing to be floodproofed. 

Bob Rehder asked what would be the benefit to the County to get rid 
of structures on Trenton Island and other floodplain areas, and how 
are the two changes in the ordinance more lenient. steve said he 
doesn't know of any benefit this would be to the County and that 
the may/shall issue would be investigated. Chuck said that the 
ordinance was more lenient in that the new ordinance assessed the 
value of the structure at time of permit application and was easier 
to read and interpret. 

Steve stated that the "may/shall" issue would be investigated. 

Rollie Thorn said that he understands that the floodproofing part is 
not included in the 50%. Chuck Kline said that he did not have an 
answer for that at this time. 

Larry Henry proposed that the following clarifications be made: 1) 
clarification of what is meant by permissible to use area for a 
campground, the ordinance does not address that and it should be 
put in the ordinance. 2) Clarification on 50% modification and 
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what is included under the 50% and what is not. 3) Clarification 
on what type of existing structures would fall under the 
recreational use. 4) Make sure under prohibited uses in the 
floodway only those things they think they should be able to do are 
allowed. 5) Length of permit is limited to one year--considering 
multiple permits, it would be nice to have a longer period of time. 
Larry doesn't feel this is a sufficient amount of time. 

Larry Henry stated that the ordinance was not clear regarding RV's 
and campers. Steve clarified that RV's and campers must be removed 
after a period of time. If RV or camper is left there, the owner 
would need a permit. Larry said that "leaving it there" had not 
been defined, Steve said this was true. Gary stated that leaving 
a camper or a RV for any period of time should be allowed by a 
permit process. According to FEMA, RVs have a 180-day limited time 
on floodway campgrounds. NR118 deals with that issue. Gary Lepak 
read the regulations (NR118). 

Larry Henry asked about private wellsjseptics. Steve said that 
putting in a sanitary system in a floodway is prohibited. 

Glen Siewert asked if he heard right by saying that we adopt the 72 
hour evacuation for permanent structures. Gary stated, "no, this 
was for campgrounds." The question was raised as to whether 
camping was allowed on the Trimbelle River. Gary Lepak said, only 
if there was 72 hour warning system in e~fect. 

Janette Sweasy stated that the Statement of Purpose lists blight as 
a reason for getting people out of floodplain. What would happen 
to the structures left behind. Steve said that the structures 
would be taken down when the person leaves the site. Steve said 
that no one would be made to move because of blight, until the 
condemnation process had been completed. Janette also wanted to 
know why the ordinance made restrictions on an area for the entire 
year, when the problem of flooding is only a problem for a short 
time each year. Steve said it would be next to impossible to have 
flood control, since it is impossible to predict what the 
Mississippi will do. 

Duncan Engh asked if the proposed ordinance was passed as it is 
now, what the procedure would be if a person in the floodway wanted 
to upgrade property less than 50%. Steve stated a hearing for 
special exception/conditional use would still need to be completed. 
Duncan said it was confusing--if it's below 50% this is allowed by 
the ordinance. Page 22 states Zoning Administrator may authorize. 
Gary stated that if in compliance, the Zoning Administrator might 
be able to issue the permit. 

Bob Rehder made comment on allowing people to rebuild and 
floodproof to reduce the chances of debris in the water. 
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Barb Malaney asked if a garage can be rebuilt if it has fallen down 
and the cement slab is still there. steve answered this by saying 
that to do so would be beyond the 50% limitation, and that it would 
be highly unlikely that she could get a permit for this. 

Sharon Gardas stated that she was refused a permit for replacing a 
shed, and that the shed had to be removed. 

Rollie Thorn said that the taxes that they paid out for property 
taxes and sales taxes should be something the County should 
recognize and consider. 

Delbert Johnson wanted to know what the status was on mobile homes, 
if the water comes up will he be able to move the mobile home back 
in after it recedes and upgrade or replace his mobile home. Chuck 
said that the 50% rule would apply. 

Phil Wilgrubs said he was concerned over the 50% rule. If he gets 
materials free, and free labor, etc. Chuck said the value would be 
assessed by the value of the materials; assessment done by a 
licensed appraiser. Steve commented that we depend on the township 
assessor for the assessment value we're going to use (current 
assessed value). steve thought it would be logical .to use that 
same person to appraise that proposed structure. 

Marilyn Hayman said she was concerned over how the floodplain 
people are being treated. Other residents here were concerned over 
how other zoning ordinances could effect them, and how much of what 
they said was seriously considered. Deb W. said that other 
ordinances can be vetoed by townships and that what they said was 
very important and definitely taken into consideration. 

Joe Johnson wondered if the County Board has considered condemning 
homes and totally removing them. Steve said the staff has never 
proposed doing that, nor has the committee. 

Joe Johnson wanted to know what the County was going to do to 
protect the residents from damage and not being able to replace 
their structures. Gary Lepak said that he has talked to a couple 
of different people regarding an additional rider on a homeowners 
insurance policy to enable rebuilding in another area. He thought 
the rider cost approximately $5 - $10 a year. 

Sharon Bargrain said most homeowners policies don't give flood 
insurance. The Federal government will not give money if you don't 
rebuild on the same spot. 

Steve suggested that the residents get together as a group and talk 
to the assessor. 
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Brad Smith asked the Board to consider the tax dollars that are 
being raised. For those people that pay taxes and want to have the 
right to rebuild. He said that he doesn't mind paying for relief 
for tornados and other disasters in other areas, why shouldn't this 
apply to the Island. Brad asked the Board to consider mayjshall 
and the right to rebuild. 

Larry Smith, home builder, asked to consider the fact that this 
area is less flood prone than some areas and that Land Management 
Control should strike uniformity because of this. Deb W. explained 
that the government has the responsibility to govern safety, 
health, and human rights, etc. If the government elects not to be 
restrictive, businesses and municipalities can be sued. 

Larry Smith said he felt that different ordinances should apply to 
different areas. Steve stated that addressing specific sites is 
done by mapping, but those maps are not accurate, and Wisconsin 
laws are made for Wisconsin not another area. 

Rollie Thom called Don Johnson in 1984 and Don said that he could 
build a shed worth $50,000. When he later wanted to remodel his 
house and put in a volley ball court, he was told by the Board that 
this was illegal. 

Milton Hayman from Maiden Rock asked if Prairie du Chein (along the 
river) was considered a floodplain. Gary Lepak said that he 
thought it was. Ten years ago they were under the same scrutiny as 
the people on Trenton Island are today. Mr. Hayman said that Bill 
Howe stated new trailer parks were put in there. Steve said that 
they were not aware of that. 

Phil Wilgrubs asked that if after the legal aspects mayjshall are 
reviewed would the County accept that approach. Deb w. commented 
that the DNR has the final word on the ordinance. Mr. Wilgrubs 
said that other Counties are allowing development. Steve discussed 
variations in community areas. If the area is annexed by a city 
they have to enforce standards that are at least as restrictive as 
the County's. 

Diane Rehder said she understood that if the County doesn't adopt 
an ordinance or has an outdated ordinance then the DNR can impose 
one. But if the County votes on an ordinance, it becomes a working 
ordinance. The DNR can take the County to court, but they may 
choose not to. Larry ·Smith asked why the DNR cannot be more 
flexible and make a compromise that would also work for the people. 

Bob Rehder wanted the process for adopting the ordinance explained. 
Chuck said that they had a Land Management meeting scheduled for 
May 20th to review the information and would then make a decision 
as to whether there would be another public hearing or not. If 
there were no major changes, they may just submit it to the County 
Board. Bob said that he felt there should be another public 
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hearing to discuss the mayjshall issue, if the legal counsel that 
the County retained decided that the ordinance should read "shall" 
instead of "may" and that the Trenton Islanders may wish to retain 
their own legal counsel to review this. 

Jim Haugen from Maiden Rock asked if the County Board members carry 
Errors and Omissions insurance and if so, who paid for this 
insurance. Deb W. said that this was not necessary because the 
government is immune from liability for it's officials. 

Submitted by Mary Jo Larson 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~'"DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

'''ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

May 9, 1991 

MEETING NOTICE 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING on the 20th day 
of May, 1991, at 1:00 p.m. in the County Board room of the Pierce 
County Courthouse in Ellsworth. The Committee will meet to 
consider revisions to the Floodplain Ordinance in preparation for 
submission of the ordinance to the County Board for adoption. 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Pierce County Department OT tt:wtail ;,erv;ce:. 

RECEIVED 
MAV , 1 1991 

tusworth, Wisconsm 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~~~"DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

n,n ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 9tfe Copy (715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

6unty ete.tk. I~ 

May 17, 1991 

There will be a LAND r.~NAGEHENT COWUTTEE meeting on Thursday, 
May 23, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room at the Pierce 
County Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- approval of May 8th minutes 
- sign vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Village of Ellsworth - conditional use for 
mineral extraction - Ellsworth Township 

7:50 p.m. - Mark & Kim Mattison - conditional use for 
dog kennel - Gilman Township 

8:05 p.m. - Rolland Thorn - rezone from wetlands to uplands 
on Trenton Island - Trenton Township 

8:25 p.m. -Warehousing of Hager City, Inc., William 
Schroeder - rezone from Agriculture to Industrial-1 -
Trenton Township 

8:45 p.m. - William Holst -conditional use - demolition 
debris site - Diamond Bluff Township 

9:00 p.m. - motion to convene into-closed session under 

Pierce t.ounty oepartment OT rt;Jifla•l .:;~:;r~,.;e, 

RECEIVED 
MAY 2 11991 

Ellsworth, Wisconsin 

ss 19.85(1) (c), which states: "considering 
employment, promotion, compensation or per
formance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction 
or exercises responsibility." 

- motion to reconvene into open session for any 
other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Steven H. Rai~ 
Pierce County, ~ 
Hisconsin '"""""" 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCR ()}UNTY WISCONSIN 
-DEPARTMEl{7 OY LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

"ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

May 21, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE meeting on Thursday, 
May 23, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room at the Pierce 
County Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- approval of May 8th minutes 
- sign vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Village of Ellsworth - conditional use for 
mineral extraction - Ellsworth Township ,. 

7:50 p.m. - Mark & Kim Mattison - conditional use for 
dog kennel Gilman Township 

8:05 p.m. - Rolland Thom - rezone from wetlands to uplands 
on Trenton Island - Trenton Township 

8:25p.m. -Warehousing of Hager City, Inc., William 
Schroeder - rezone from Agriculture to 
Industrial-1 - Trenton Township 

8:45 p.m. - William Holst - conditional use - demolition 
debris site - Diamond Bluff Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 

discussion/approval regarding floodplain ordi
nance 

- request for $1,000. from the Sanitary fund 
to sent Corporation Counsel to Environmental 
Litigation seminar 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
ss 19.85(1)(c), which states: "considering 
employment, promotion, compensation or per
formance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdic
tion or exercises responsibility." 

- motion to reconvene into open session for any 
other business to properly come before the 

ittee 
~ ~ ~~TH W ?rlting to~ay f~r a better tomorrow 
Au.mlnlstr Pnnted on .tLecyc1ed Paper , 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 23rd day of May, 1991, 
at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ells
worth. 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl and Rich 
Ruemmele. 

others present: Jim Hulbert, steve Raith, Mary Jo Larson and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes of the May 8th meeting were approved on a motion by Don 
Johnson; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Don Johnson; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

June 4th has been scheduled for the public hearing on tne pro
posed airport ordinance and June 12th has already been scheduled 
for the next Land Management Committee meeting. 

The agenda has been revised to discuss the Uniform Numbering 
System. Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist, stated that the 
Law Enforcement Committee met last night. There are three things 
that need to be accomplished before the 911 system can be com
pleted. The first thing is the communication center, the second 
thing is the uniform address syste~ is completed and. the 3rd is 
the actual 911 networking. The construction of the data base to 
run the 911 system cannot start until the numbering system is 
completed. Oak Grove will be completed in approximately 2 weeks. 
Clifton is installing their own signs and there are some problems 
and there is a 3 year period for completion of the system. 
Numbers have been missed and there have been wrong numbers put 
up. Clifton started with a preliminary map and it was their duty 
to update the map. Representatives from Clifton stated they will 
be completed by June 1st, if they could get some help. Mike 
Knoll stated that speed is really important and this has been 
dragging on for years now. Discussion regarding if help is 
needed to get Clifton completed, who would be responsible to pay 
for the help. Townships had the choice to do the work themselves 
or pay for having it done. 

Village of Ellsworth - conditional use for mineral extraction in 
Ellsworth Township. Public hearing notice was read. Greg Enge
set, Street Commissioner from Village of Ellsworth was present to 
present the proposal. He stated that the Village has owned the 
land for 10-12 years. It was bought as a sand pit or possible 
landfill site. The landfill site never came about. It is locat
ed behind the public shooting range. The street work now is in 
the north part of the village and this would be an ideal time to 
open the pit because of cost savings. It would be 2 miles of 
hauling verses 6-8 or more. Now it is·primarily in alfalfa and 
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it would be in alfalfa for 2-3 years and they will continue 
harvesting what is not disturbed, so there will be vegetation 
there at all times. The topsoil that is there will be stock
piled. There is approximately 2-3 feet on the downward side and 
1 foot on the uphill side. This will be saved for closure with a 
dike placed to prevent runoff. The closest residence is 1/2 mile 
away, which is Larry Wilson. The total project area is approxi
mately 5 acres and will be worked from the front to the back. 
There will be no blasting; it is all white granular-type sand. 
There is an open pit there now, located in the SW corner and this 
will be reclaimed also. 

Steve stated that the current ordinance does not exempt munici
palities at this time for bonding; the proposed ordinance does 
not require bonding for municipality. It should not be necessary 
to bonding municipalities as long as the activity is strictly for 
municipal use and there is no secondary use and for private 
parties. The Village cannot go bankrupt like private businesses 
and he feels this is an unnecessary expense for the Village and 
recommends we waive the bond for the Village at this time. 

Discussion regarding renewal of the permit every 2 years. Re
claiming will be completed every year or every 2 years. Steve 
stated he sees no conflicting uses, but recommends that the site 
be made available for an archaeological review and a condition be 
placed if something is found then someone is to notify us and the 
issue addressed and the work stopped while archaeologists inves
tigate the site. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the conditional use permit for 
2 years with a condition that no bonds are required and that 
voluntary interest of an archaeologist visit if anything is 
found; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Mark and Kim Mattison - conditional use for dog kennel in Gilman 
Township. Public hearing notice was read. Kim Mattison was 
present to state that she-is proposing 9 kennels - 5 for large 
dogs and 4 for small dogs, to board and care for them. She got 
the idea from a Spring Valley veterinarian and she has 4 dogs 
herself. It will be air-conditioned during hot weather and all 
shots have been checked out with the vet. If there are any noise 
problems, they will put up sound barriers. Steve noted that the 
area is well separated in an agricultural zone with large lot 
residential uses and he does not see any problems. Lorne Hanson, 
Chairman of Gilman Township stated that this has been discussed 
at their town board meeting and there were no objections, but he 
had the Mattison's check with the County codes. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the conditional use permit for 
the dog kennel; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Roland Thom - rezone from wetland to upland on Trenton Township. 
Item tabled as Mr. Thom was not present. 

A request for monies from the sanitary fund for the Corporation 
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Counsel to attend a 3 day seminar in Madison for $990.00. The 
seminar will be on procedures and practices for dealing with 
environmental issues. To purchase tapes of the seminar, the cost 
would be $350.00 plus $60.00 for materials just to read through. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the request for the monies from 
the sanitary fund to send the Corporation Counsel to the seminar; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding problems is Clifton Township regarding the 
Numbering system. Erik Felt stated there has been good coopera
tion with the post office and the mail carriers and they will 
help find the problem areas and will help with some measuring. 
It was discussed that the responsibility for paying to get this 
work completed should fall on the Township. Chuck felt that we 
should just keep calling and checking with them to see how they 
are doing. Joe stated that he will check with LeRoy Peterson to 
see if he understands what is expected of the township. ~rik 
stated that Lange will have a crew working nearby and maybe ask 
for Lange's assistance at this time. 

This will be placed on the June 4th agenda, if necessary. 

William Schroeder, Warehousing of Hager City, Inc. - rezone from 
Agriculture-! (Ag-1) to Industrial-! (I-1) in Trenton Township. 
Public hearing notice was read. Mr. Schroeder stated they had 
started building in 1987 when Trenton had no zoning laws. Since 
then Trenton has adopted zoning and his property got left out -
the lot next door was zoned Industrial, which is a vacant lot. 
It was asked if the map at the zoning hearings were presented to 
him at that time. Don Johnson stated that the map was presented 
at town board meeting and to the county board. Zoning maps of 
the area were presented. Zoning in the area was discussed. 
Buildings are outside of the 350' scenic easement of State High
way 35. Steve stated that it is unusual that the agriculture 
land be zoned industrial and the industrial site be left agricul
ture. Steve presented an airphoto showing the land uses and 
stated it is a hodge-podge of residential, industrial and all 
kinds of uses mixed together with no rhyme or reason. A lot of 
this started before there was zoning. He pointed out the uses in 
the surrounding area. It was asked of the township why the empty 
lot was zoned industrial. Don Johnson stated that the other site 
should have been zoned industrial, also. The Town intended to do 
that in his opinion. 

Kendra Shaw, neighbor to Mr. Schroeder, probably the closest 
neighbor, presented a list of frustrations. She presented some 
pictures of the site and stated that she does not want an Indus
trial site located next to her hobby farm. She stated that 
without Mr. Schroeder getting permits, they did not have anything 
to say about this until after it was up and that he failed to 
follow the guidelines for setbacks, which is a self-imposed 
hardship and is in violation because he is storing commodities in 
an agriculture zone. She stated that he has a tire dump in the 
back. 
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Mr. Schroeder stated that 3 buildings were built in 1987, the 100 
foot building and the 100 x 260 foot building, but the 260 foot 
building was 200 feet at that time. 

Mr. Shaw stated that the pond that has been constructed is in the 
350 foot easement. Mr. Schroeder stated he plans on having cat
fish in the pond with cattails and also use it as fire protection 
and to have it as ecological as possible and would like to sell 
catfish locally. He stated that he would like to put up a three 
board fence around the whole front and around the driveway. In 
1987, he planted 9,000 pine trees around all perimeters to screen 
everything. Mrs. Shaw stated that there has been some erosion on 
their land. Mr. Schroeder stated that the pictures where taken 
at the time the sewer was put in before grass had a chance to 
grow. 

Chuck stated that the area is zoned agricultural and wonders if 
the pond is considered ag use. 

Bill Green, Hager City, stated he needs DNR permits for the pond 
and he has not obtained any permits for the building. 

Mr. Schroeder stated that the issue that is to be addressed is 
the land, that is approximately 18 acres, that was omitted from 
the Industrial zoning when the site was already there. 

Jeff Shaw stated the setbacks for the building should have been 
complied with. 

Mrs. Shaw stated that the industrial property devalues their 
property and that is why they are here. 

Mr. Green asked about the catfish pond being permitted in an ag 
zone. It probably isn't permitted in an industrial zone. 

Mrs. Shaw asked about the setbacks for an industrial site from an 
agriculture zone. The buildings are 379 feet from their home. 

The scenic easement cannot be rezoned, the rezoning will be for 
the area outside of the scenic easement. 

Chris Zimmerman, Bay City resident was here representing Steve 
and Tammy Rupp, who live across the street from Schroeder's 
property, stated they have sent a letter stating they are 
against this, as they feel it is decreasing their property 
values. They are concerned about the catfish pond and is con
cerned, himself, about this issue of not getting permits. Chuck 
stated that this.is the zoning hearing. 

Joan Walker, Hager Heights, asked about the catfish pond and 
expressed concern over misquotes and wildlife using the pond. 
Chuck stated that this will be a DNR issue, not the rezoning 
issue. 

John O'Boyle, representing the Shaw's, stated that the issue is 
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to rezone this parcel and the County plan did not rezone the 
property and is it going to be consistent to keep the zoning 
areas together and will this meet the long-term goals of zoning. 
Discussion regarding the different uses in the area. 

Steve stated that some of these issues would have to be dealt 
with at permit issuing time, not at the rezoning and simply 
because you zone something industrial, it does not mean that you 
can storage flammable liquids there. That would have to be 
addressed through DILHR. Setbacks from residential areas are 
addressed in their code. He discussed the issue of industrial 
zones and zones in the Pierce County Code in the future. DNR has 
been out to look at the tire pile at the property and is dealing 
with that issue and has given Mr. Schroeder suggestions regarding 
the tires. 

Opal Darr stated that EPA standards must be complied with for 
storing combustible and hazardous materials. 

Discussion regarding gas in vehicles being stored on the proper
ty. 

Loren Seifert, contractor who has built homes in the area, stated 
that the value of the homes will go down and the taxes are still 
high and very concerned about the value of the homes. 

Jim Hulbert stated that we must send out a message to people who 
build without permits and suggests that a message be sent out 
that if you build without permits, the building may be torn down. 
He stated that the cattails will create more of a habitat for 
mosquitoes. Chuck stated that the pond issue is not part of the 
rezone. He stated that emission of zoning does not negate the 
need for permits and discussed the issue regarding ending the 
procedure for issuing permits-after-the-fact with no fines or 
violations. · 

John O'Boyle asked about the long range goals of zoning and 
discussed spot zoning and non-conforming uses that have been 
expanded. 

Mr. Schroeder stated that when he bought the property, he had 
everyone's interests in mind to keep friendly neighbors and 
stated that it was not his intent at all to offend anyone. He 
tried to build nice buildings to add to the area. He planted 
9,000 trees to keep this from happening and plans on replanting 
some and planted trees to stop the wind in El-Dor-Wood Heights 
because everyone complains about the wind there. He stated he 
tries to keep things neat; keeps all the trailers and things 
behind the buildings and tries to keep the noise down when trail
ers are hooking and unhooking. He stated he will be paying close 
to $10,000.00 in taxes with the new building. He stated that he 
had State permits to build all of the buildings because they are 
commercial buildings. 

Joe Rohl stated that by going with the rezone it opens the door 
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to build more storage in the long run and is not sure if that is 
appropriate with the adjacent land use and we must deal with 
situations on a case-by~case basis. 

Don Johnson asked if there was a contract with the builders. Mr. 
Schroeder stated that he did and stated that the contract did not 
include local permits 1 only State permits. Mr. Schroeder stated 
he has owned the property since 1986. Discussion regarding 
location of the property lines and topography of the property. 

Chuck explained that a permit would have to be issued 1 a variance 
applied for and the issue before the Committee is the rezone. 

Steve stated that if the property stays Agricultural 1 permits 
could not be issued for the building and this would not be a 
non-conforming use and we would be in a position to order the 
buildings removed 1 or the buildings could be used for Agricultur
al purposes after permits were issued 1 if possible. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to table this matter until the next meeting to 
view the site; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Discussion regarding 
what meeting to hear the matter at. This would have to be repub
lished. It will be addressed at the July meeting. Motion car
ried. 

William Holst 1 III - conditional use permit for a demolition 
debris site in Diamond Bluff Township. Public hearing notice was 
read. An approval letter from Jack Tritt 1 DNR 1 was received in 
April. He has placed conditions regarding standard monitoring 
and documentation and constructio~ still needs approval. The 
property is zoned Industrial and needs a conditional use permit. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Pierce County is desperately seeking a 
demolition landfill and has 10 recommendations regarding the 
landfill: 

1. Bondinq. Ten thousand dollars should be required to 
ensure proper operation and closure 1 and ten thousand dollars 
should be required to ensure monitoring on an annual basis for 
then years after closure. Total bonding would thus equal 
$20 1 000.00. Bond would lapse or be returned ten years after 
closure. 

2. Monitorinq. The DNR monitoring schedule must be 
followed during the life of the facility and during closure 
operations. For ten years after the date of closure 1 all of the 
parameters required by DNR for quarterly and annual monitoring 
shall be tested for on an annual basis within fifteen days of 
June 15. 

3. Lysimeter. The applicant shall ensure that the lysime
ter installation is protected and functional during the life of 
the facility 1 during closure operations 1 and for a minimum of ten 
years after the date of closure to enable proper monitoring of 
any leachate. 
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4. surface Water Diversion. Should the surface water 
diversion channels be damaged by excessive runoff, the operation 
of the facility, or by any other means, the applicant shall 
immediately repair the damage. Furthermore, should the rock or 
concrete rip-rap be found to be deficient, the rip-rap will be 
upgraded to fully protect the diversion channels from erosion. 
In the upper portions of the diversion channels which are not 
protected by rip-rap under the submitted plan, rip-rap shall be 
placed in sufficient quantity to protect the channels from ero
sion if it becomes necessary. 

5. Record Keeping and Accountability. Every incoming load 
must be inspected by an attendant before it is dumped or 
unloaded. The attendant shall reject any load containing materi
als other than what is specifically permitted to be disposed of 
in a demolition landfill. For all rejected loads, the attendant 
shall record the date, time, name of company or individual, type 
of waste rejected, and license number of vehicle. The attendant 
shall also inspect each load after it is dumped. Any rejected 
material after dumping, must be removed by the person or firm 
delivering it and the attendant shall record the date, tim~, name 
of company or individual, type of waste rejected, and license 
number of vehicle. The records of the rejected materials shall 
be filed and made available to the Department of Land Management 
when requested. 

For each accepted load, a disposal ticket shall be filled out. 
Each disposal ticket shall list typical waste items accepted for 
disposal at the facility, as well as typical waste items which 
cannot be accepted at the facility~ The disposal ticket shall 
also include entries for date, time, customer name, origin of 
material or job address (in sufficient detail for follow-up), 
vehicle license number, cubic yards of material deposited, type 
of material deposited, and the driver's signature. An example of 
a disposal ticket from a state-of-the art disposal site is was 
presented. All disposal tickets shall be filed and made avail
able to the Department of Land Management when requested. Each 
disposal ticket must be serially numbered and filed in sequence. 

6. Material Unregulated by DNR. The DNR does not regulate 
concrete, tree stumps, bricks, or other similar materials. 
Pierce County does, however. Each load of DNR exempt waste 
material must also be inspected and the rejection and data keep
ing requirements of number 5 (above) shall be followed for each 
rejected load. A disposal ticket for each load of DNR exempt 
material must also be filled out and filed. All of the data 
keeping requirements of number 5 (above) shall be followed for 
each accepted load. 

7. Emergency Notification. The attendant or operator must 
notify the Department of Land Management regarding the spillage 
of any liquid material or waste (including fuels), the unauthor
ized dumping of any materials, the discovery of any hazardous 
materials or wastes, the failure of the surface water diversion 
system or any other event which has a potential to adversely 
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impact the proper operation of the facility, human health, or 
environmental quality. 

8. Open Burning. There shall be no burning of any wastes 
or materials at this facility. 

9. Conditional Submittals to DNR. The calculations re
quired by DNR in their conditional approval letter dated April 
15, 1991, must be submitted for DNR review and comment before the 
Pierce County permit becomes effective. 

10. Revocation of Permit. The Pierce County permit shall be 
considered to be revoked automatically upon the discovery of 
hazardous materials or wastes at the facility by the DNR or 
Department of Land Management, or if the leachate tests indicate 
the presence of any contaminant at levels ten times the Safe 
Drinking Water Standard or higher. The acceptance of any addi
tional waste or the covering of any portions of the facility 
shall cease upon such discovery of hazardous wastes or elevated 
contaminant levels in the leachate. The operator shall work with 
the Department of Land Management, the DNR, or any other.agency 
having jurisdiction to eliminate the conditions leading to the 
automatic revocation of the permit. The Land Management Commit
tee may then reauthorize the issuance of the permit at its dis
cretion after considering such factors as severity of the prob
lem, probability of reoccurrence, extent of cooperation of the 
operator, and any other information it deems necessary to evalu
ate the safety of continued operation. 

Jim stated that if hazardous waste is dumped and found, the 
person who dumped it is responsible for removing it and if Mr. 
Holst does find hazardous waste, he is responsible to dispose of 
it correctly. He also stated that Cedar Corporation did a very 
good job and commends Mr. Holst and feels this is a good site. 

Don Nelson, Chairman of Trimbelle Township, stated that everyday 
he gets call from people asking what to do with demo debris and 
hopes that it isn't so strict that it wouldn't go through. 

Roger Wentz, Chairman of Diamond Bluff Township, stated that 
there isn't any place to dispose of the demo debris and we need 
this site and the County should look at this seriously. 

Jim Green, Chairman of Oak Grove Township, stated people need to 
have a place to take this material and we definitely need this 
site on the western side. 

Barry Barringer, Trenton Township, asked if this was going to be 
a public facility with set hours so that contractors and the 
general public can use it. Mr. Holst stated that the public will 
be able to use it and no hours have been set yet. 

Bill Nelson, Cedar Corporation, asked about item #6, the unregu
lated materials by DNR, but being regulated by the County and was 
wondering about accounting for the material. He also asked for 
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clarification regarding #10; a definition for hazardous materials 
and leachate tests indicating level of safe water drinking stand
ards. Mr. Nelson stated that the monitoring wells will be ana
lyzed according to NR 10. If there is an exceedance in the 
monitoring of the groundwater, then that indicates that there is 
a problem, and additional action will be taken. 

Discussion regarding levels greater than lOX the standards. Mr. 
Nelson stated this is quite a strict standard and penalty if it 
can't be met. And stated the lysimeter would be a "bathtub" 
underneath the landfill liner. There will be 10 feet layer of 
compacted fine grain soils, and before the 10 foot silty clay is 
placed there will be a "bathtub" or trench dug and 30 mill PVC 
minor will be placed on about a 12' x 40 1 and filled with clean 
sand and a perforated drain pipe put in the bottom of the trench 
that will run to a well that is accessible. So any liquids that 
percolate through this silt clay and enter the lysimeter or 
collected on top of the PVC will flow into the well and be re
ceived. 

Jim stated that we want to find out any problems before it hits 
the groundwater. 

Discussion regarding the lysimeter and contamination. 

Joe Rohl stated that he feels that 10 X the safe drinking water 
standard is more lenient than he would choose to be and doesn't 
feel that it is asking too much and feels that the lysimeter is 
better than the monitoring wells around the outside edge because 
then it would be too late, there is nothing that we can do about 
it. He stated that he feels that if the things that are supposed 
to go into this demolition landfill are put into it and not 
illegal things and it is ran properly, he thinks that that stand
ard would be easy to be met. 

Mr. Nelson restated his concerns regarding the standards. 

Discussion regarding leachate from lysimeter to clarify where 
leachate was coming from should be added to statement and to 
clarify what hazardous materials are. Jim stated that that would 
not be necessary, but could add something if desired. 

Jim reviewed history of site. The site is in a very steep ravine 
and bedrock within a few inches and some exposed areas. For DNR 
approval, fill will be brought in, 10 feet over the bedrock. If 
the standards cannot be met, operations would have to be ceased 
and work together to see how to correct them. 

Jeff Holst, property owner of proposed site, had concerns regard
, ing working with the government regarding rules that might 
change. 

Chuck wanted an addition to item #10 that a meeting would be 
set-up within 14 days after notification, so the issue could be 
dealt with immediately. 
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Motion by Don Johnson to grant the conditional use permit as 
amended; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

DNR wants 3 additional calculations submitted. Jim stated that 
construction of the site could start, but no filling before 
bonding and DNR approval. 

One last call for Roland Thoro. No show. 

Discussion/approval of floodplain ordinance. Steve stated that 
no new information has been received from Corporation Counsel and 
that Gary Lepak will be having Madison office do research also. 

A letter has been received from Gary Lepak on the campground 
issue. 

Chuck updated Joe on changes to the ordinance. Removal of refer
ence of municipal areas and referral to historical places. 
Campgrounds in reference to NR 118 was added and the "May" and 
"Shall" issue has been referred to Corporation Counsel and DNR. 

Joe stated that he attended a Board of Adjustment meeting and 
noted that establishing a more definite criteria regarding repair 
verses modifications needs to be added. A list is being sent 
from DNR. 

Any more information will be added to the June 12th agenda. 

Discussion regarding the issue of purchasing of desks for the of
fice. Motion by Joe Rohl to approv~ the purchase of the Oak desk 
for the zoning administrator since the cost is the same as the 
desk that was ordered for the Land Management director; seconded 
by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Jim stated that the fair booth is ready. It was suggested 
something be made available for the public regarding zoning 
and regulations. Brochures/pamphlets will be made up. 
would be to get some pamphlets from DNR. 

that 
laws 
Opal 

Decision for the new citizen member will be decided at the next 
county board meeting. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to move into closed session for perform
ance of Land Management administrator; seconded by Joe Rohl. 
Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to approve Jim Hulbert's performance evalua
tion; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion passed. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to move into open session; seconded by 
Joe Rohl. Motion passed unanimously. 
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Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion 
carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:30 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson 
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AIRPORT ORDINANCE MINUTES 
Public Hearing 
June 4th, 1991 

Meeting was called to order by Chuck Kline at 7:35p.m., 6-4-91, 
in the West Courtroom. 

Meeting was turned over to Joe Rohl, who described the airport 
ordinance as "near completion". Steve Raith explained the se
quence of passing the different airport ordinances revisions as 
they apply to public airports, and also private airports. Steve 
reviewed uses and locations of or intent of definitions. He also 
reviewed application requirements regarding standards to be 
considered by committee, as well as permit hearings and related 
fees. Steve then explained the waiver of appointment require
ments available for the committee to use. He then discussed 
adjoining property notice distances. 

Next the public hearing requirements and informational access for 
the public are outlined. Steve then ended staff report. 

At 7:45 p.m. Rohl opened: 

Mark 
1. 

2. 

. 3. 

Kinders, Prescott had 3 points: 
Do public hearings for municipalities also refer townships? 
Raith: yes . 
Will.this ordinance add to the penalties in place under 
59.97? Raith: This code comes under administration and 
penalty. 
What does this adoption of ordinance do to existing air
strips? Raith: Existing uses are grandfathered until it is 
expanded or changed. He cited examples. Mark then asked 
will this ordinance if adopted drop questions of airstrips 
now in violation? 

Lisa Anderson, Bay City: 
How does this new zoning affect my building on my 3 acres 

within Red Wing Airport area? Raith: Question refers to public 
portion of ordinance and is not germane to tonights hearing. 
Raith offered to discuss issue separately. Correction by Chuck 
Kline about airports instead of airstrips for Steve Raith. 

Sharon Phillips, Oak Grove: 
What happens to planes landing on places not now called 

airports? Will this stop them? Raith: No. Intermittent use is 
not prohibited. Example· offered by Phillips Answered by Steve 
Raith under new permit process applying to new permit process. 
Raith confirmed that Land Management Committee would not act in 
place of FAA or other governmental agencies which control it. 
Phillips: Who enforces permit violations? Rohl explained dif
ferences in enforcement abilities, policies and agencies. Phil
lips: Who enforces private airport being used in public way? 
Raith: Explanation of ordinance in place if adopted would be 
enforced within capability of department; Phillips: Does Pierce 
County have any private community airports? Raith: It's not in 
our definitions. Phillips: Does this includ~ul~a ~ht uses? 
Raith: Some conditional use permit applies. ~ , ,f, 
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Mary Bayer, Hager City: 
How does this ordinance not include R.W. Airport? Kline: 

Explained the difference between private and commercial airports 
as regulated differently by parts of the ordinances. Rohl of
fered to designate difference in public notice of hearing con
tent. Baldwin: When will it be addressed? Rohl & Raith, much 
later than July. 

Harvey Meier, Prescott: 
Under what authority are you operating? Raith: Under state 

statutes as made public in chapter 59.97 including airports. 
History and existence of 59.97 referenced by Kline & Raith. 

Mary Baier, Hager City: 
How are committee appointments made? She volunteered to 

participate in commercial airport committee. Kline explained 
Airport Subcommittee and appointments as well as Land Management 
Committee. 

Robert Chambers, River Falls: 
1. What makes up 3/4 of 5 member committee? Kline: 4 and also 

discussions offered of committee quorums and 3/4 portions. 
2. What constitutes the actual site as referred to within 1/2 

mile of a site or property? Kline offered that a better 
definition of site and property can be applied. Chambers 
questioned difference in notification radius vs. protesting 
people to make up 50% to be considered by committee. 

Lisa Anderson, Bay City: 
How is notification made? Raith: Always with a letter, 

according to administrative code and address according to tax 
lister. Robert Chambers also mentioned page 4 (a) as definition. 

Robert Chambers, River Falls: 
What is a reliever airport? Raith: An alternate site 

available when intended landing site is not able to be used. Jim 
LeTourneau offered explanation and examples of reliever airports 
for MLPS/St. Paul. Chambers asked about private business use of 
airport making it a private commercial. Raith offered airport 
business use vs. private business use. Chambers wanted defini
tion clarified. 

Lisa Anderson, Bay City: 
Is Red Wing a private commercial or public use airport? 

Kline answered. Baldwin: What makes Red Wing airport a public 
airport? Kline: It is public commercial airport. Raith ex
~lained how permit process allows government to establish a 
conditional use of land for public commercial airports. Kline 
compared definitions to applications. Baldwin asked to explain 
Title 21. Kline: This part of the ordinance is yet to be creat
ed. Baldwin: Why are these parts separated? Kline: They vary 
by size and detail enough to be considered separately. 

Dick Christ, Clifton Township: 
Offered information to compare public vs. public commercial 

airport use. 
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Audrey Halverson: 
Expressed that consideration of the use of the airport 

should be considered in defining the limits of effect for dis
tance from airport. Rohl offered interpretation of definitions 
and also to improve definition of site. 

Jim Hulbert: 
Questions about family and guests inclusion to use private 

airport. Private commercial airport use should also include 
flight activities such as: aerial photography and crop spraying 
where frequency may be expanded. Also offered word change on 
using certain rather than the in committee requirements section 
of application. Also asked about definition of adjacency vs. 
angles to airport runways. 

Audrey Halverson: 
Does boundary property notice carry across county lines? 

Kline: Yes, it's in the code. 

Robert Chambers: 
Does private commercial designation require township partic

ipation? Rohl: stricter township zoning should supersede county 
zoning. Raith: county airport zoning requires airports to be in 
ag zoning, they are not permitted in a commercial zone. Pierce 
County may be the only WI County which has both township and 
county zoning. Chambers: Does conditional use transfer with the 
property? Kline: Yes. Chambers: What about abandonment? 
Kline: When length of conditional use is established it has that 
use until expiration of permit length. Rohl discussed 12 month 
lapse in use may ·be considered differently in grandfathering vs. 
conditional use permit. Chambers: How does a land buyer inves
tigate conditional uses permitted currently? Raith: Go through 
files by year by township. Chambers: ·Is there no map with 
colors? Kline: No. Too many changes and recordings are re
quired to be practical. Rohl gave examples of committee compar
ing plan for conditional use vs. action conducted in re~permit
ting two-year extension of permits. 

Harvey Meier: 
Is airport hazard and enforcement by Pierce Co.? Raith: It 

is a definition to be considered in granting a permit. Example 
offered. 

Amy Kenneally, Clifton Township: 
What happens to fee collection restriction when jointly

owning an airplane? Kline discussed rental/storage fees being 
different from verifying ownership and payments to use an air
plane in joint ownership. 

Mark Kinders, Prescott: 
Is existing ordinance repealed with this· ordinance being 

adopted? Kline: Previously permitted or existing use airports 
will be grandfathered. Kinders: How does this ordinance affect 
existing airports? Kline: In order to seek a permit or change 
uses which causes a permit to be required, the new ordinance 
applies to any of them. 
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Jim LeTourneau,. Clifton Township: 
Offered that airports in business zones can give advantages 

by making buffered surroundings. Raith: Pierce County code con
cerning business use comes from current code definitions. Hul
bert offered PUD procedure/permit process to grant a floating 
airport zone to help site such a location. 

Harvey Meier: 
Are you using definition from Chapter 114 of State Transpor

tation Code? Kline: All definitions come from State and Federal 
guidelines. 

Rob Chambers: 
Referred to replacing current ordinance with proposed ordi

nance. County should consider avoiding placing this in public or 
semi-public uses referred to in current code. Encouraged depart
ment to try to notify permit-seekers on any conditional uses 
affecting the land not owned by the permit-seeker. Kline ex
plained budget and staff constraints in revising ordinances, 
mapping GIS reports, and conducting business. 

Audrey Halverson: 
Can conditional use permits be filed by township and sec

tion? People send in contractors to get permits instead of 
looking themselves. Raith explained that permits and conditional 
uses need to be kept as they are and that until c·omputer changes 
are made and staff support available, landowners need to be 
investigative. Hulbert offered that conditional uses are filed 
by year on inside covers as recorded and are available. 

Harvey Meier: 
How many people were here in WWII? Mentioned that Germany 

took away the rights of the people then and that's what is hap
pening now. 

Kline moved, RR seconded to adjourn. Motion carried, meeting ad
journed at 9:05pm. 

Submitted by Rich Ruemmele 

RR/gs 

AOPH6-4 
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D~P-""-RT1viENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 5, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE meeting on Wednesday, 
June 12th, 1991 at ~:30 p.m. in the County Board room at the 
Pierce County Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- approval of May 16th, May 20th and May 23rd 
minutes 

- sign vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

- CSM approval for Damian and Richard Keller -
Oak Grove Township 

- appointment of safety representative from recy
cling center 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

.. 
JUN 5 1991 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

EUswortfl, Wisconsin 

Working today for a ·better tomorrow 
?ri:1ted on Recycled :paper 



~IERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

May 31, 1991 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE meeting on Wednesday, 
June 12th, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room at the 
Pierce county courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- approval of May 16th, May 20th and May 23rd 
minutes 

- sign vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

- appointment of safety representative from recy
cling center' 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed o~ Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
June 12, 1991 7:30 p.m. 

County Board Room 

Members present: Chuck Kline, Don Johnson, Joe Rohl, Rich Ruem
mele, Ed Sjostrom. Others present included Jim Hulbert, Steve 
Raith, Mary Jo Larson, and names on attached list. 

Meeting called to order by Chair, Chuck Kline. 

Minutes will be approved at next meeting. 

Next meeting dates are June 21st and July 9th at 7:30 p.m. in the 
County Board Room. 

Motion by Rohl to approve vouchers; seconded by Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

CSM for Keller's - Oak Grove Township - Toby Keller was present. 
He said map was done up per requirements except for a road ease
ment. It is not a 66' easement. It's a 33 1 easement. Raith 
stated he preferred the easements all be 66'; but ordinance does 
not state they have to be 66'. The lots conform with Oak Grove's 
minimum lot requirement. Motion by Ruemmele to approve CSM for 
Keller; seconded py Johnson. Motion carried. 

Appointment of safety representative from Recycling Center. 
Johnson moved to appoint Karl Nilsen, Ruemmele seconded to ap
prove. Motion carried. 

Kline reviewed Equipment ~ommittee meeting results. Unresolved 
was fax modem board; being considered. Equipment Committee will 
decide by Friday about desks in the office. Desks of same quali
ty were to be purchased. No room in office for both computer 
equipment and desk. Desk that was purchased was too serve for 
both functions. 

Steve stated no floodplain answers have been received yet and 
that marina hearings are in process in Ellsworth. 

Raith stated non-metallic ordinance will be worked on again 
shortly. 

Motion by Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rohl. Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Larson & Rich Ruemmele 

1 



MEETING ATTENDANCE RECORD 

Location: (outr,rf 

Nature of Meeting: 

-
Please Print Name: Address: 

Geo1~e_ \? +. Ct 1 _Ep I de-1'\ \ ~·, l!e : I ) ) t e._ CL-\C'-

--;-/) }:;,/ 
-o 

t/j 0 A~ ~~~ r- R Aj !(,. /-f'r FAlls V,': . f I 

Jol--1 Rei~~ 12 Lj R.~~e,- /Ct 16 v......,:z. 
''"'"d 

-

- -. 

-.. 

·' 

; 

w,_c," 

.. 

~'"'''--

-

-

--'""''''J 

. -



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 n_ • f'; /] 
(715) 273-3531- Ext. 232 :..:TL/.:E, c..:,opy 

June 14, 1991 
County efet.k ~ O{fia.i 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE meeting on Friday, June 
21st, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room at the Pierce 
County Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Jim c. Huppert;conzemius Carriers, Inc. -
rezone from Agriculture-1 (Ag-1} to Business-1 
(B-1} - Trimbelle Township 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 
June 21, 1991 - 7:30 p.m. - County Board Room 

Members present: Don Johnson, Ed Sjostrom, and George Petaja. 
Others present: Jim Hulbert and Mary Jo Larson. 

Meeting was called to order by Acting Chair, Don Johnson. 

Jim c. HuppertjConzenius Carriers, Inc. - rezone from Agricul
ture-1 to Business-1 for truck-line vehicle service in Trimbelle 
Township. Public hearing notice was read. Leo Conzenius was 
present. They are proposing to take a section to put a 
shop/office for repairing some of his trucks and to place a home 
o~ tow ~here on-site~ Similar to Dectzman Trucking Service in 
River Falls, except change location of the doors so it doesn't 
face the highway. Doors would face east. Trailers will be 
placed on the north side of building and would be lined with pine 
trees. Rest will be left in hay to farm. A home would be for 
one son. Access road is existing to County specs and will be 
using that easement for their driveway. They haul bagged flour 
from the flour mills. Conzenius stated some milk haulers have 
expressed interest in storing or repairing trucks there, but not 
for sure at this time. A lot of the repair work will be done in 
his Hastings shop. Wants to keep it simple, clean, and quiet. 
Trips are short trips to Chicago. No business on Saturday; some 
trucks will be leaving on Sunday nights. No junk will be stored 
around the shop. If necessary, another building will be con
structed for storage. Service building will be a metal pole-type 
structure. 

Conzenius stated trucks will be washed there; mostly in the 
winter time. He discussed the holding tank used at his Hastings 
shop for the run-off in the shop. No underground tanks will be 
on-site. 

Richard Buckner was wondering about the washing of trucks. He 
stated Conzenius had already answered his question. 

Hulbert asked about the total rezone of acres, its possible 
presence of hazardous materials, and the numbers of trucks in
volved. It will be 10 acres of the total 25. Conzenius stated 
building will be 90'X 30'; office towards one end. Everything is 
stored inside during winter. 18-20 truck; 40 trailers - not all 
there at one time. Never hauls hazardous materials, except does 
haul paint for Pittsburgh Paints. 

Hulbert stated that we are running out of room in Pierce County 
for Business and Commercial uses. The County must look at where 
businesses are going to go. The proposed site is near other 
businesses along a major highway. Therefore this rezone request 
would be compatible with surrounding user and not be considered 
spot zoning. 

Nancy Olson - asked about the garage doors. Conzenius stated 
they will be facing east so he doesn't have to make more 
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gravel/parking area. Mr. Conzenius presented a sketch of the 
area. Pine trees could be placed around the site. He then 
stated he's using re-crushed blacktop in his yard now for dust 
control. Discussed number of houses to be built there. Conzerii
us stated possibly ~wo. Most of business is in the west and a 
third of employees in the business want to be in Wisconsin. 

Motion by Petaja to rezone the 10 acre parcel from Ag-1 to B-1 in 
Trimbelle Township; seconded by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Ron & Jean Passe - appeal staff decision regarding flood-type 
soils in Isabelle Township. Discussed site location before. 
bridge on old Hwy. )5. Discussed flood elevation at the site. 
The 686'-100-year flood elevation is the 100-year flood elevation 
at the Hwy. 35 bridge. Hulbert stated the Zoning Office has 
issued permits in 1986 without obtaining proper flood elevation. 
Pictures of the site were presented. Discussed elevations on the 
site. Ron Passe stated dams have been placed on the dry-run. 
Staff is recommending that more information be obtained. 

Hulbert requested that a permit could be issued that would be 
conditioned on getting suitable elevation data. Motion by Sjos
trom to grant permit for build garage after the submission of 
correct flood plain elevations for the site; seconded by Petaja. 
Letter will be s~nt to Passe and Johnson. Motion carried. 

Hulbert stated on Septe~ber 1st Eric Felt will be submitting land 
Records Modernization Plan - should this go to the County Board? 
Hulbert gave history to members on the Land Info Board & Act. 
Plan has to be submitted on how money is spent. Pilot project 
underway for County Board's review and evaluation before examin-. 
ing next years budget report. $800,000 to $1,000,000 is pro
posed in addition to grant available from State. Committee felt 
that it was OK to go ahead with plan and then submit to County 
Board. 

Discussed policy and cost effectiveness of mailing/handing out 
ordinances before public hearings and the cost and availability 
of copies. Policy will be not to mail out copies of ordinances 
but notices will be sent out as to where copies will be made 
available. 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn; seconded by Sjostrom. Motion car
ried. 

Submitted by Mary Jo Larson 

MJLjgs 
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DEPARTMENT OF L_AJ;::.::~ Ic.~---=~~--':.G:SMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 · Ext. 232 

JUNE 26~ 1991 

9-if:e _Co 
. County CfeJz. ~ 

There will be a LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE meeting on the 9th 
day of July, 1991, at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room in 
the Courthouse in Ellsworth,. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Approve vouchers 
- Approve minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 
- agenda revisions 

7:40 p.m. - Roland Thoro - tabled matter regarding rezone 
from wetlands to uplands - Trenton Township 

8:00 p.m. - William Schroeder, Warehousing of Hager City 
tabled matter regarding rezone - Trenton 
Township 

8:15p.m. -Dennis Erickson- preliminary CSM for;large 
lot subdivision - Clifton Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss policy for using town assessors for 
assessments of the 50% value issue re~arding 
non-conforming uses 

- review of home occupation at Jarchow residence -
River Falls Township 

- discuss policy regarding acc~ssory buildings 
before principle structure 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wi~consin 

Working today for a bet:er tomorrow 
Printed on Recyc:l-.=c _ 



LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 
July 9, 1991 7:30 p.m. 

Meeting called to order by Joseph Rohl. 

Call for vouchers to approve. Rough draft of minutes from 5-23 
were circulated. Motion by Ruemmele, seconded by Petaja to 
approve vouchers. Motion carried. Approval of minutes from 5-23 
will be delayed until they are completed. 

Next regular meeting set for August 13th at 7:30 p.m. in Court
house. 

Agenda was OK'd as printed. 

7:45 p.m. Public Hearing matter was presented by Roland Thom on 
rezone request from wetland to upland. Raith described location 
as being generally the volleyball courts, being approximately 
100' x 150', part of which was being filled already without a 
permit. Thom wants to fill area to make volleyball retrieval 
from court play to be more convenient. Johnson asked if fill in 
place was permitted. Raith stated no permit was in effect during 
the past 2 years. Thom explained that the source of the sand was 
free and that up to 10 loads were stockpiled to replace courts 
for maintenance., Petaj a asked if it was conservancy. Raith 
stated that it is wetland, no filling was permitted. 

Raith di~cussed call from DNR regarding rezone. All parts of 
ordinance must be addressed properly in meeting. DNR approval 
was also necessary and would not approve if proposed rezone did 
not address all criteria pertaining to wetland rezone. 

Raith outlined DNR criteria to be discussed. Copy will be added 
to minutes. 17.68.330 of Pierce County Code 5/85, pg. 218-3. 
Rohl asked for clarification of standing water in form of swamp. 
Thom refuted existing standing water; also showed support from 
others that area should be considered upland. 

Staff report: Raith reported ~ater is standing at the surface 
now and at_other times. Applicant has not shown concern for DNR 
criteria as stated in zoning ordinance. Area is 
floodplain/forest complex of deciduous trees; wildlife existence 
is not disproven. 

Thom stated water is only present after flooding due to 14' elev
ation and water is at 12 ~'. Thom agreed that wetland concern is 
important. Johnson: Was area wet before present filling was 
done? Thom: There were stumps; can't mow it that way. He wanted 
to raise area one foot. He also refuted wetland condition since 
people live at same elevation. 

Raith answered Petaja's question about illegality of filling 
without permits. Area in question cannot be used as a non
conforming use. Raith restated that evidence has not been pre
sented to disprove adverse effects of recent fill or proposed 
fill. Raith then illustrated examples of purposes and existing 
uses of wetlands regarding wetland mapping into zones. Raith 
asked for public input. g~ p c. ,{.., 
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Jeff Oskey, Island resident stated area was turned into a ditch 
by stated highway splitting Mud Lake; supported Thom's activity 
since it was a small request. Raith replied code puts responsi
bility on the applicant to convince committee and DNR of proprie
ty to rezone from wetland. Rohl discussed points of wetland code 
which Thom needed to address. Thom again refuted that water 
could stand on property. Raith again reviewed application re
sponsibilities of land owners vs. zoning office. 

Tom Tyler, County Board Supervisor described water as entering 
from bottom rather than flood channels. If sand was not there, 
how much water is being displaced to the surface? He agreed with 
Oskey that the Wisconsin highway dept. is part of the problem. 

Johnson stated committee needs benchmark to go by. 

Petaja asked where wetland zoning came from? Raith answered 
State of Wisconsin. 

Randy Pfluger, Isabelle Township asked if compromise of clean up 
of barrels was a good exchange for permitting wetland rezone? 
Raith restated opinion that criteria had not been met. Thom 
criticized Raith about his activity on his project. 

Bob Bulmer, Isabelle Township asked if their land was "upland" 
before DNR called it wetland. Raith: No, DNR wetland zone was 
applied at time (unknown) of all wetland zoning. Rohl: Illegal 
actions granted don't make a precedent to permit future illegal 
actions. Bulmer: How could highway be permitted if wetland zone 
was in place before highway? 

Gene Seguin, Ellsworth Township & Conservation Congress Vice
Chair discussed diverse nature and types of wetlands, stating 
examples and uses. Also stated that permanent and temporary 
storage of water on wetlands changed with annual erosion and 
siltation changes on Mississippi River islands. Opinion was that 
area and wildlife impact was an insignificant area compared to 
surrounding area and activity. 

Rohl and Raith discussed necessary data regarding flooding and 
land changes which apply. 

Petaja pointed out that fill in floodways must be proved not to 
obstruct flooding. Raith says wetland zone requires a rezone to 
permit filling. 

Raith suggested that Thom meet with Dan Koich of DNR to get 
advice. 

Petaja moved to deny, Sjostrom seconded, rezone request. Motion 
failed 3-2. 

Johnson moved, Petaja seconded to table rezone request until Thom 
can satisfy DNR-related criteria as noted in Pierce county Code 
17.68.330, Sec. B. Motion passed. 

8:30 p.m. William Schroeder rezone Johnson moved, Ruemmele 
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seconded to take from table the William Schroeder rezone request. 
Motion carried. Rohl asked public hearing notice to be read. 
Rohl asked Johnson, Trenton Chairman, for township meeting re
port. Johnson related how township prepared map and erred by 
omitting part of Schroeder parcel. Dennis Anderson, Trenton 
supervisor, confirmed that Town Board did intend to zone entire 
parcel but map did not correctly indicate their intentions. 

James Miller, neighbor to Schroeder. property questioned how error 
could be made with regards to legal descriptions which follow 
with lands. "Was there any zoning noted on papers transferred 
with property?" 

Kendra Shaw questioned relevance of zoning when non-conforming 
buildings are agricultural land regardless of township mapping of 
zones. 

Norman Pfingsten: "How is this different?" 

Miller opposed change. Also discussed lack of building permit 
and presence of scenic easements. 

Bulmer stated 25 employees are employed and taxes are paid. 
County will be responsible if buildings are to be town down. 
Stated that buildings are nice, but highway is not all that 
scenic. 

ca~ Wilkens, Trenton, stated that property is worthless under Ag 
Zone. 

Shaw stated 90 busheljacre corn was obtained in past cultivation 
by her father. She felt violated by use of land by trucks, 
erosion, and garbage. 

Peggy Thompson, neighbor by back yard stated that noise and use 
were not objections compared to airport, and railroad, buildings 
were nice. 

Jeff Shaw stated noise, dirt, and speed were an issue, as neigh
bors. Bulmer stated that 40 mph was not possible on Schroeder 
driveway. Also that trains and airplanes are more a noise notice 
than traffic. 

Jeff Oskey, Trenton, also Hiawatha National Bank testified to 
good character and integrity, as well as good management of 
equipment. He also supported viability of and coordination with 
business in the area. Also, land use of dust bowl type land on i 
his property are better zoned commercial regarding farming vs. · 
use. Allowed that neighbors could have much worse neighbors. 
He urged cooperation among Schroeder and neighbors. 

Don steele, Trenton supervisor supported land use and appearance 
as showing good management by Schroeder. 

Letters for minutes: 
1. June 17 letter to Ruemmele regarding neighbor's desire for 

input other than this meeting from Donald and Becky Bennett. 
2. May 17 letter from Donald and Becky Bennett. 
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3. Letter opposing rezone from Steven and Tamera Rupp. 
4. June 13 letter to D. Johnson from Steve Rupp regarding 

opposition to rezone, notes about fire easements asked by 
Schroeder, also research with Raith about permits and zon
ing. Stated concerns about "industrial parks", neighboring, 
future expansion, pond, tire dump, dust problems, erosion, 
scenic obstruction as they apply to property value. 

Peggy Thompson, "If land is Ag and across driveway is Industrial 
how is dust noise so important. 

Randy Pfluger stated income tax vs. real estate tax revenue from 
industrial is much greater than from agricultural. 

Rohl described site visit with Ruemmele as being esthetic, neat 
appearance to sited buildings with Wm. Schroeder concern for 
trees being planted. Also supported rezone request within site 
visit. Ruemmele added support for rezone request only conse
quences of permits and development mistakes are still his respon
sibil-ity. Johnson reported on site visit as good cleanliness and 
pest control. 

Wm. Schroeder discussed addressing dust control by water spraying 
compared to paving with trap rock next spring. Asphalt was too 
expensive at this. time. 

Petaja asked Johnson if public hearing at time of zoning by 
Trenton had any public opposition. 

Cal Wilkins attended public hearing and described hearing at 
Prairie View gymnasium as "packed". 

Kendra Shaw described feeling of being "violated" by industrial 
use without having any say about rezone nor about control and 
attachment to property value. 

Petaja asked Ms. Shaw about history of land ownership and loca
tions of opponents. Also described well kept nature of opera
tions. 

Staff report: Raith's main concern is the process of permits not 
being obtained before construction. At issue is rezone whether 
the community wants the area used by industry as commercial. He 
noted Trenton and Pierce County intent showed a combined use 
including business use when zoning and mapping and allowed uses 
are considered. a zoning map show blocks of residential with 
subdivisions illogically interspersed between commercia~ and 
airport land zones. Similar uses must be grouped if long range 
plans will succeed. Raith also admitted that he could not under
stand the logic of zoning unused portion commercial while sited 
buildings were left zoned as agricultural. Also indicated that 
property values may increase because of improved commercial 
properties rather than decrease. 

Ruemmele moved to approve Petaja seconded to approve rezone 
request and send to County Board meeting. Motion carried. 

9:30pm Dennis Erickson CSM (preliminary) for large lot subdivi-
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sion, Clifton. Presentation by owner/developer of layout and 
topographic map including lot sizes, layout, test holes indicate 
mound systems. Raith will schedule site visit, asked for soil 
test reports, and will bring Dennis Erickson into committee 
approval process. Also urged Mr. Erickson to coordinate subdivi
sion plans with Clifton Township via Doug Johnson, Supervisor. 

Set meeting for Land Management Committee for September 11, at 
7:30p.m., at the Courthouse. 

9:50 Raith discussed using town assessors for 50% improvement 
allowed on non-conforming uses. Board of Adjustment requested 
Land Management Committee to establish this as a policy. 

Review of Home Occupation at Jarchow residence (former Russell 
Dunn) on property occupied by styrofoam church. Mrs. jarchow 
repairs shoes at home (reportedly at 2 grocery bags a week). 
Their plan is to tear down styrofoam when Russell Dunn has moved 
out. He~ report showed no shoe repair equipment except for 
buffing and polish. Question for committee is whether home 
occupation line is crossed. complaint from township is cause for 
committee to concern with use of property permitted. Committee 
instructed Raith to draft a letter embodying state revenue guide
lines regarding business activities on regular basis from a 
residence such as limitation on size or length of garage sales. 
Rohl is to approve Raith's draft. 

Raith discussed accessory building use before residence when 
principal structures are built. Committee advised that adminis
trator should require principal buildings before accessory build
ings on other than agricultural. 

Rohl changed meeting time for August 13, to 7:00 p.m. in order to 
meet with Highway Committee on Land Surveyor supervision. 

Johnson moved with Ruemmele seconding to open elections. 
Johnson nominated Rhol Chairman. 

Ruemmele moved to close nominations and cast unanimous ballot for 
Rohl. Motion carried. 

Johnson nominated Petaja for Vice-Chairman. 

Ruemmele moved to close nominations and cast unanimous ballot for 
Petaja. Motion carried. 

Ruemmele moved to adjourn, Johnson seconded. Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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. PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 ·Ext. 232 

August 8, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of August, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Approval of vouchers 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Approval of minutes 
-.set date of next meeting 
- Agenda revisions 

- Peter Hiniker - East Cedar st. Croix subdivision -
Clifton Township 

- Larry Murphy: - M.esa Ridge Subdivision - Clifton 
Township 

- Discussion of county surveyor 

- Discuss setting priorities 

Motion to convene into closed session under ss 
19.85 (1) (c), which slates: "considering employ
ment, promotion, compensation or performance 
evaluation data of any public employee over 
which the governmental body has jurisdiction 
or exercises responsibility." 

- Motion to reconvene into open session for any 
other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

August 2, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of August, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Approval of vouchers 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

-_Approval of minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 
- Agenda revisions 

' - Discussion of county surveyor 

- Discuss setting priorities 

- Discuss any other business to properly come be
fore the Committee 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 13th day of August, 
1991, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: George Petaja, Don Johnson, Ed Sjostrom and 
Rich Ruemmele and Joe Rohl arriving at 9:45 p.m. 

others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 by Acting Chair, George 
Petaja. 

Vouchers were presented and approved on a motion by Rich Ruem
mele; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Agenda revisions: county surveyor position will be discussed 
next and any other business will be before the closed session. 

Jim Hulbert stated he has been instructed to complete some infor
mation regarding the county surveyor position. Lloyd Yanisch, 
Highway Committe~ member stated the issue has come up from the 
people on the east part of the County that the remonumentation is 
not getting done there and the west part is. He asked what could 
be done to get this remonumentation moving faster. G. Robert 
Sheffers, County Surveyor, reviewed the remomumentation process 
and equipment used. Bob reviewed the $20,000.00 budget for 
citizen requests for remonumentation on a first come-first serve 
basis and that the person requesting the remonumentation in the 
easstern part of the County pay one-half of the cost. Suggestion 
was made that the funds could be split for the east verses west 
part of the County. 

Mr. Hulbert stated that we have 3 options: 1) continue with 
present operation; 2) contracting for services similar to the 
present operation and 3) hiring of a full-time county surveyor. 

Mr. Raith reviewed procedures for surveying in Jackson County and 
how that County hired a full-time surveyor. 

Mr. Hulbert stated we will soon be heavily involved with the 
Geographic Information System (GIS) and Land Records Moderization 
program and looking at future needs of the Department shows the 
needs for a surveyor to work closely with the project. 

Mr. Sheffers stated there are three ways in Wisconsin to hire a 
county surveyor: 1) appointment; 2) elected; or 3) contracted. 

Discussion was held regarding hiring a full-time surveyor, op
tions and budgets. Information will be gathered by Jim Hulbert 
and sent to members later. 
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. . 
Minutes of·· May 16th Floodplain public hearing were presented and 
approved on a motion by Don Johnson; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. Minutes of May 23rd, June 4th, June 12th, June 
21st, and July 9th were presented. Corrections: June 4th - page 
1, last sentence should be "same" not "some"; June 12th - desk 
that was purchased was "to" instead of "too"; June 21st- "tow" 
homes should be "two" and Dectzman Trucking should be "Dettmann"; 
and July 9th, page 4 - second paragraph - how is dust "or" noise 
so important. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve presented minutes with noted 
corrections; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Next meeting date has been scheduled for September 11th at 7:30 
p.m. in the County Board room. Other meetings were scheduled for 
September 23rd at 7:00p.m. and October 9th at 7:00 p.m. in the 
County Board room. 

Peter Hinniker - East Cedar St. Croix Subdivision - Clifton 
Township. Mr. Bob Sheffers presented the map. All lots are in 
the st. Croix Riverway and over the required 2.5 acres. They are 
located east of the existing Cedar st. Croix Subdivision out to 
STH 29. Soil borings have been done extensively in the area and 
depths of bedrock has been established. There is very little 
land reli~f there. Clifton Township has given their approval 
already. An outlot adjoining Jeff Most's property will be sold 
to him as a buffer to the subdivision. Mr. Sheffers stated there 
is a long list of restrictive covenants. Public water will be 
available, but private septic.systems will have to be installed 
for each lot. 

Discussion regarding an existing pipe line running through the 
subdivision and addressing the issue regarding the safety of 
placing homes near the line. Discussion regarding access to the 
lots, easements and net project area. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the preliminary plat for East 
Cedar st. croix and to get a letter from the pipeline company 
stating the restrictions and safety of placing homes near the 
line; seconded by Don Johnson. Mr. Sheffers stated that the 
State approval process will be followed. Motion carried. 

Mesa Ridge Partnership proposed large lot certified survey map 
(CS~} was presented. The locatipn of the CSM was discussed. 
steve stated that he doesn't see a problem with the basic lay
out, but the terrain is rough. He stated that outlot 1 will be a 
private drive with potential of becoming a public road and this 
will be designed for public road standards. It was recommended 
that site visits were to be made by the members. Mr. Larry 
Murphy, Registered Land Surveyor, has received an exception to 
the Clifton Township moratorium on subdivisions for the proposal. 
Steve stated that this property is zoned agriculture, not resi-
dential. · · 

A letter from the Soil Conservation Department was received 
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regarding 6 applications for the Farmland Preservation Program. 
Motion by Don Johnson to recommend approval to the County Board 
for the 6 applications for the 1991 Farmland Preservation Pro
gram; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Discussion regarding the purpose 
of the Farmland Preservation Program and benefits for applicants. 
Motion carried. 

Ordinance updates were discussed and the need to proceed on 
these. Mr. Hulbert brought up the issues that need to be dealt 
with such as the airport issues. A letter will be sent to the 
Minnesota-Wisconsin Area Boundary Waters Commission apologizing 
for not replying to requests for a meeting and information. Jim 
stated a policy will be adopted regarding records showing when 
the public has requested information and when they were responded 
to, along with an inventory of what was supplied. 

Steve reviewed another pending airport issue on the Fred Tegeler 
property in Clifton Township. 

Department staff will be working with Corporation Counsel to get 
some of these issues settled. Lines of communication will be 
kept open with pe9ple on both sides of the issues. 

A Miscellaneous Policy and Procedures form was presented and 
reviewed by Jim. A policy regarding complaints and a complaint 
form was presented. 

Larry Murphy, Registered Land Surveyor, was present to discuss 
the Mesa Ridge proposal in Clifton Township. He stated Clifton 
Township has approved the concept. The Township ordinance has a 
300 foot minimum lot width, but variances have been granted for 
exceptions to this requirement. He stated Mesa Ridge is along a 
valley that goes to the top of a hill and lots will be developed 
on top of the hill. outlot 1 is going to be a private access, 
but will be built to town road standards except for asphalt 
covering. There will be two private roads with cul-de-sacs, each 
serving 4 lots. Slope of the road will be kept down to 10%. He 
stated it is not prime property for agriculture use - all bluff 
top. Soil borings have been taken; septic systems will have to 
be mounds. Private wells will have to be installed. The project 
area is 58 ~cres. Mr. Murphy stated there is no evidence of 
tillage, but it was reported to him that the land was tilled at 
one time. 

' 
Discussion regarding the moratorium on subdivisions in Clifton 
Township. Larry stated this was submitted before the moratorium 
and the Township was advised that they had to accept the propos
al. 

Steve stated that the construction of the road c6uld be a major 
problem. Water run~off could also be a problem and this should 
be addressed. This could be reviewed by the Soil Conservation 
Service and the county engineer. Larry stated an engineer has 
been on-site and was consulted regarding the construction of the 
road. He also stated there is a drainage culvert on CTH QQ near 
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the driveway entrance. The road is south of the natural drainage 
way. 
Staff recommendations are that the project makes good sense, but 
should be viewed. 

Motion by Don Johnson to grant the approval for the preliminary 
plat for Mesa Ridge Development with a condition to have Soil 
Conservation Service and the county engineer approval; seconded 
by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Chair, Joe Rohl arrived. 

Discussion regarding the county surveyor.position. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to convene into closed session under ss 
19.85 (1) (c) for performance evaluation; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion by Committee was passed to accept the performance evalua
tion of Steve Raith submitted by the Department Head. 

Motion by Committ~e was passed to accept the performance evalua
tion of Mary Foley submitted by the Department Head. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to move into open session; seconded by 
Don Johnson. Motion carried unanimously. Meeting resumed in 
open session. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister and Rich Ruemmele 
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JOINT MEETING OF 
PERSONNEL, LAND MANAGMENT AND HIGHWAY COMMITTEES 

Monday, August 26, 1991 - 7:30 a.m. 
County Board Room 

Call to order 

Discussion of County Surveyor position 

Review of supervisory committee designation for County Surveyor 

Adjourn 

9i/Je Copy 
County CU.,k ~~ Of{ia 



JOINT MEETING OF PERSONNEL, HIGHWAY, AND LAND MANAGEMENT 

Monday August 26, 1991 7:30 a.m. 

Chairperson Donald R. Johnson called meeting to order at 7:35 
a.m. Present were Roy Finley, Ray Anderson, Dick Wilhelm, Steve 
Schoeder, Joe Rohl, Lloyd Yanisch, Jim Hulbert, and Bob Sheffers. 

The discussion was held on surveyor position in Pierce County. 
The county currently contracts with a private surveyor for 
remonumentation services. Hulbert, Administrator of Land 
Management was requested to provide information from counties 
that have a surveyor as a county employee. The committee 
reviewed budget material from St. Croix and Dunn counties. 
Hulbert had also obtained documentation from St. Croix county 
whereby they conducted a survey on private vs. public surveyor 
positions. (attachment enclosed) 

The topic of proper supervisory committee was discussed. 
Consensus seemed to favor Land Management Committee. Sheffers 
requested time for him to prepare a presentation to committees. 
Hulbert also requested that an invitation be sent to St. Croix 
and Dunn surveyors. 

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, September 12th at 7:30 
a.m. in the County Board Room. 

Motion by Anderson, seconded by Finley to adjourn. Motion 
carried. 

DSfgs 
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It seems that we have two options iiTillediately if we are''to continue our present direction: privatize with an 
$ 18,5~1 contract, or replace the surveyor helper. If we privatize, the going rate of about $ 61.11 per hour for 
a two-man crew will be consumed in something less than two months. Assuming that we could find a surveyor who 
would be willing to lease a "half-crew", that same money would probably last just over four months. One problem 
here is that most private surveyors need their experienced staff during spring-summer-autumn months. This runs 
the County into the less desirable winter weather for their work. 

Conversation with educators and employers indicates that we can· hire a well-qualified, experiencei person with a 
two-year Associates Degree for about $ 8.25 per hour, plus benefits. That same $ 1$,517.81 will then buy the 
services of a dedicated individual for almost nine months. This has the benefits of being able to begin immediate 
production, little or no training is required, no new positions are necessary, and we maintain complete control 
while being able to satisfy immediate concerns and goals. . · 

There are also ~everal other benefits derived from this course of action.· Because of the background of this pro
jected individual, I speculate that the County can generate some amount of income by having that person perform 
work with the County Surveyor, some of which can be billed to outside sources. This also allows the County time 
to thoroughly study the privatization issue and to draft very exact specifications for such work. We will have 
the ability to do random checks on the field work of any consultants which we may hire. ~Je will also have the cap
ability for quick response to situations where a County survey crew·is required. And this will also facilitate an 
ongoing maintenance program for the P.L.S. corners and their ties. 

The intermediate range (from 2-5 years) of goals appears to present several challenges and opportunities. The 
almost 1,700 monuments of record will require supervision to protect them from being. destroyed with road· recon
struction and other development. The proposed re-draft of the County Subdivi sian Ord·inance will require both more 
time and more technically-oriented time to provide computer analysis of major as well as minor subdivisions. 
Construction of the proposed Government Center will require survey control. And the Land Information System (L.I.S) 
must be based on a precise, mathematically accurate, surveyed system oriented to the P.L.S. and to the' National 
Geodetic Datum •. Clearly all of these require knowledgable, trained individuals. 

As we move into the long range (5-10 years) there will be continued involvement by the Surveyor•s· Office in corner 
maintenance, the L.I.S., the Global Positioning Satellite (G.P.S.) system, and assistance to other County depart
ments and municipalities. Clearly there exists a need to aim ·~t filling the vacant surveyor helper position with 
a highly motivated, formally educated and professionally dedicated individual to work into the 21st Century. 

Throughout this time we must .. look at providing the public and government with the best quality, most cost-effective 
service and support. Privatization of field traversing (conventional land surveying) is one viable avenue to pur
sue. In addition, we must look at contracting for G.P.S.;working. with a multi-county consortium to·achieve the 
most economies, expanding computer capabilities through the L. I.S •• CAD, and computer adjustments of the work of 
consultants~ and maintain flexibility in all our options. This is the most exciting and challenging of times. 
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PRIVATE vs. PUBLIC 
Oir~ctions fC~r tne 90's in tile St. Croix Cou11ty Surveyor's Uffice--A rt!port by the St. Croix County Surveyor. 

In an ~ffort to educate myself on the merits and/or demerits of the privatization of survey work .. for St. Croix 
County, I contacted counties in the cardinal directions from St. Croix County. I spoke with registered surveyors 
who work exclusively in the private sector; I spoke with surveyors who work exclusively in the public sector; and 
I spoke with surveyors who have a private practice but work with regularity in the public sector by doing remon
umentation work of the u.s. Public Land Survey corners (P.L.S .. ). ·I spoke with County and Regional planners and 
Hitll tile St. Croix County Zoning Administrator, all of wilom had experienced using consultants for remonumentation 
of tile P.L.S. Three statements ran throughout their reconmendation~:. 1)DO NOT use a bounty system; if it is a 
mandatory move, do it only as a last resort. · An<.J..do it only if individual corners are necessary to properly ·· 
perform a given survey. In NO case should the ·county reimburse for miscellaneou~ corners which are randomly 
submitted. 2) If the County~oes privatize, DO NOT, under any conditions, use low bid; instead use a process of 
negotiation for professional services. 3) DO.contract for G.P.s. services, but do it wisely. 

Generally the full-time County Surveyors favored doing the work in-house for many reasons. Primary concerns 
were quality, control of the work, and limiting the County's exposure to possible litigation for inferior work. 
The staff could also be responsible for maintenance of the corners, the G.P.S. system,.parcel mapping, and 
several other important but less critical functions. 

A majority of the private surveyors favored having full-time County staff remonument and maintain the P.L.S. 
because it limits their exposure, maintains better quality, and makes their work easier. They all favor precluding 
private work by the County Surveyor on a part-time basis unless they are full-time private surveyors and can be 
the part-time County surveyor. Without exception, the private sector professionals in the immediate area with_ 
~vhom I spoke would not wish to be involved in a bidding process. They favor negotiated contracts for services 
if the County does privatize, or suggest that the County keep the work in-house. 

In the interests of St. Croix County we need to examine what we have done in the past, where we stand as we enter 
1991, and where we are going in this decade as regards the County Surveyor's Office. We should do this in the 
context of our local environment ,but with an eye to state-wide and regional concerns. 

From the advent of the County Surveyor position in 1987 until the end of 1990, we have purchased two computers 
which serve very well. We have begun to automate drafting. We have purchased electronic field equipment and 
begun the process of automating field procedures. We have one drafting technician/cartographer/CAD operator 
full-time ind one surveyor helper half-time. In spite of being geographically dispersed, we are productive and 
as efficient as can be expected. We provide services for several County departments as well as for several town
ships, all in addition to our primary roles of remonumentation and half-section .mapping. Experience tells me that 
the requests for surveying and mapping will only continue to grow. 

14y suggestion is to address the inmediate needs with an eye ·to the intermediate and long-term goals. This pro
vides continuity, maintains direction, and forces a focused examination of the progress of projects within the 
office of the County ~y_rveyor. It also maintains maximum flexibility and a wider range of options. 

It appears that the surveyor helper position will be vacant due to the Highway ~e,artment needs for the services 
of the individual in that position. The financial effect of that is to free$ 1S,587.1i which has been budgeted 
for the 1991 Surveyor's budget. 



PIERCE- COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 · Ext. 232 

September 4, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 11th day 
of September, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of vouchers 

9£11 Copy 
County C&.ttk '~ Dffia.L 

- ~pproval of minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 

7:40 p.m. - Roland Thorn - tabled matter regarding rezone from 
wetlands to uplands - Trenton Township 

7:55 p.m. - Robert Moyer - tabled matter regarding specialjexcep
tionjconditional use for a marina - Trenton Township 

8:20 p.m. - John May - mapping dispute - Maiden Rock Township 

- discuss renumbering system 

- William Holst - bonding for demolition debris site -
Diamond Bluff Township 

- CSM approval for Jeff & Penny Affolter - Clifton 
Township 

- CSM approval for Mesa Ridge Partnership - Larry Murphy 
Clifton Township 

- salvagejjunk yard ordinance 

- setting priorities 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning 
Pierce 

Administ~ 
County, · iWorking today for a better tomorrow 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

August 29, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 11th day 
of September, 1991 at 7:30 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 

9ile. Copy 
&unty CU.J. I~ Of{lc.& 

- Approval of vouchers 
- Approval of minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 

7:40 p.m. - Roland Thom - tabled matter regarding rezone from 
wetlands to uplands - Trenton Township 

7:55 p.m. - Robert Moyer - tabled matter regarding specialjexcep
tionjconditional use for a marina - Trenton Township 

8:20 p.m. - John May - mapping dispute - Maiden Rock Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss renumbering system 

- William Holst - bonding for demolition debris site -
Diamond Bluff Township 

- setting priorities 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 11th day of September 1991 
at 7 : 3 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, George Petaja, Rich 
Ruemmele and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

No agenda revisions were noted. 

Vouchers were presented. 

Meeting dates were discussed. 
joint Highway Department and 
September 23rd at 7:00 p.m. 
tentatively schedule October 
October 16th at 7:00 p.m. 

September 12th at 7:30 a.m. is a 
Land Management Committee meeting. 
will be for budget review. The 
9th meeting has been changed to 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve August 13th minutes; seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the vouchers as. subroi tted; 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to bring the tabled matter regarding Roland 
Thoro request for a rezone in Trenton Township; seconded by George 
Petaja. Motion carried. 

Gary Thoro was present to act as agent for Roland Thoro. He stated 
the intent is to take original fill and push it back on-site. Dan 
Koich, DNR, stated that Mr. Thoro had agreed to submit a detailed 
plan for the fill. This has not been subroi tted. The previous plan 
was reviewed. Dan Koich stressed that a completed application has 
not been submitted, so there is no record to refer to. This matter. 
has been tabled three times, previously. Public hearing notice was· 
read. Dan Koich explained that Roland Thoro called him to come and 
vie~ the site and give him an opinion on the rezone request. Dan 
Koich, Ed Bourget, and Steve Raith had met Mr. Thoro on the site. 
He had understood that it was possible that the fill there now 
could be covering some demo debris, tires, etc. They looked at the 
site from a wetland prospective. There would be some amount of 
wetland loss; but they do not oppose the rezone. Mr. Koich again 
expressed the need for new plans. The letter·that was written by 
Mr. Koich was reviewed. The material already on the site will be 
smoothed out and no other fill is to be brought there. It would 
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still need to be determined if the fill is covering anything that 
is prohibited by the solid waste department. 

Dan commented that since his letter was written the issue regarding 
whose property the fill has been placed on has come up. Mr. Thoro 
has an easement on the property and the property owner may be 
opposed to the placement of fill. 

Kent Speight, attorney for Delores Welt, who is the adjoining 
property owner and apparently the owner of the land where the fill 
is being placed, stated they have some questions regarding the 
encroachment on Mrs. Welts' property and wants more information. 
He also added that Mr. Thoro has a long term lease arrangement on 
part of the prop~rty, not an easement. Staff report was presented 
and read. (Report filed with property file.) 

The lease was presented and read. Steve stated that it is a 
general lease and can't make a legal determination on the lease. 

Joe Rohl asked Mr. Koich what a tolerable amount of loss of wetland 
is. Dan reviewed the 7 statements in the Pierce County Code, 
section 17.68.330'Rezoning of land in the shoreland-wetland zoning 
district. Dan stated that by knowing this criteria, the conclusion 
was that no major loss of those functional values was present and 
no significant adverse impact or loss with exception regarding the 
covering of any solid waste materials. 

Don Johnson asked about the encroachment on the Welt property. . Mr. 
Speight stated that they believe that it is. Discussion regarding 
ownership of the property in question. 

Pictures were presented that were taken in 1990 

Discussion regarding rezoning of property has to be applied for by 
the owner. 

Motion by George Petaja to deny the request for the rezone; 
seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Robert Moyer, Island Campground - conditional use/ special exception 
for a marina in Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was read. 
Mr. Moyer was present and stated that they own the land and own 
100% of stock in the campground. He and his wife purchased the 
business 3 years ago. He stated:they purchased the business fully 
knowing that it would require a marina. The docks for some of the 
campsites are ugly looking and the marina is in the best public. 
interest. Mr. Moyer stated he would like to show a video that he 
has prepared for the public hearings he has had to attend. Video 
was shown. 

Mr. Moyer pointed out the changes from the video. DNR has rejected 
the lower propo?al and everything south of the Eisenhower Bridge. 
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They were left with 72 sites. He reviewed the past history of 
applying for the permit. Mr. Moyer entered the minutes of the 
April 13th, 1989 Board of Adjustment meeting. 

Mr. Moyer stated that he now has the DNR and Army Corps of Engineer 
permits and that his original request has been scaled down. He 
will only be presenting the scaled request. A rip-rap wall above 
the Eisenhower Bridge will be 546' long. Mr. Moyer reviewed the 
length/dimensions of the slips. The total extension into the river 
will be 73'; the river at that point is 660' wide. The current at 
this point is normally under 2 knots and movement toward the 
Minnesota side. There will be no electricityjwaterjphones, etc. 
out to the slips. Mr. Moyer stated he does not want a "big" boat 
marina, just a fishing boat marina. There is no dredging projected 
and it is located in a no wake zone. Most campsites are seasonal. 
There are 72 boats on the campground already. He feels the marina 
will not add to river congestion or road congestion. He stated he 
is current with all taxes and bills and has the resources to build 
this marina. All old docks will be removed. 

Mr. Moyer stated he has DNR permission and the President of the 
Barge Owners Assoc'iation has inspected and approved of the project. 

Mr. Moyer reviewed one negative aspect of the project regarding the 
County being held liable. He presented items for support as far as 
letters and meeting minutes, permit from DNR and copy of 
construction plan~. 

Jim Hulbert commended Mr. Moyer on the amount of effort spent on 
this project, for his persistence in obtaining all the necessary 
permits, and for maintaining a sense of humor through the long and 
difficult process. 

Dan Koich concurred that Mr. Moyer was a good person to work with 
over all these years and he has developed a trust factor for Mr. 
Moyer. Dan reviewed the process, the study of marinas, the public 
hearings, how.the staff was opposed to the project, but there was 
not enough information to deny a permit. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to bring the tabled issue back to the 
table; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant the conditional use/special 
exception permit ; · to Mr. Moyer for a mar ina; seconded by Don 
Johnson. Steve stated he did not agree with Mr. Moyer's assessment 
of the law regarding liability of a municipality. If the 
municipality knowingly issues a permit and knows of any problems 
that could be associated with that issuance, the municipality can 
be held liable. Discussion regarding a joint permit process. 
Staff report was received. Mr. Petaja asked about any fuel being 
in the area. Mr. Moyer stated that no fuel will be on the 
premises. Motion carried. 
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John May - mapping dispute in Salem Township. Public hearing 
notice was read. Mr. May was present to review the past history of 
his permit process. DNR had suggested a cross-section and 
gradients. This had been completed by the applicant. Mr. May 
stated that Gary Lepak, DNR had said everything was fine, but to 
place 2 feet of fill to raise the site up a little bit. Plot plan 
was presented. Soils maps indicate that the site is in alluvial 
soils. Mr. May stated the dry run will be riprapped. Discussion 
regarding location of the property. An old building had been 
destroyed by fire there in the 70's. Mr. May stated he owns the 
hillside and would eventually like to build on the hillside later. 
Steve stated that the site is mapped alluvial and that no flood 
maps are available for the site and .that Mr. Lepak felt that the 
information that. was submitted shows the site is out of the 
floodplain. Elevation and cross-section was reviewed. Memo from 
Gary Lepak dated October 1990 was read. 

Mike Michaud, Maiden Rock Township, stated that the spot is the 
highest ground in the area and seems okay to build on. 

Motion by George Petaja to grant the mapping dispute; seconded by 
Ed Sjostrom. Discussion about changing the maps. The maps will 
not be changed; the effect of the map will be changed. Questions 
were asked about dams and hydraulic shadows. Motion carried. 

Erik Felt was present to discuss problems still pending with the 
renumbering.system. Updating of current residence lists and maps 
is still a problem. There has been no list received from Clifton 
Township currently. Mr. Felt is asking for support in· sending a 
letter to Clifton Township to stress the need in getting this 
completed. Discussion regarding the implementation . of the 911 
system. A letter will be drafted and sent to Clifton Township. 

William Holst was present to discuss the bonding issue for his demo 
debris site in Diamond Bluff Township. Jim Hulbert stated that 
this has already went to the Solid Waste Management Board and they 
have recommended approval. Mr. Holst would like to slightly modify 
his request with a $5, 0 0 0. 0 0 payment now and then 3 monthly 
$5,000.00 payments to go into a certificate of deposit trust 
account. Mr. Host stated he asked Corporation Counsel for a 
contract or form to state the terms of the cash bond and that his 
banker did not want to draft anything. Mr. Hulbert suggested that 
he get his attorney to draft something and send it to Corporation 
Counsel for;review. The Committee concurred. 

Mr. Holst stated that Jack Tritt, DNR was on site today and stated 
that he was very impressed and will be sending Mr. Holst a letter 
to start with a permit by September 26th. Mr. Hulbert stated there 
was some DNR information required yet. Mr. Holst assurred that the 
information would be provided by his engineer. Mr. Holst stated 
that the riprapping needs to be completed, but the seeding has been· 
completed. Discussion regarding the original request of the bond 

4 



being $10,000.00 now and $10,000.00 before closure plans. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to accept the restructure of the bond as 
described; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Jim Weber, surveyor for Jeff and Penny Affolter, was present with 
a certified survey map. 2 lots are being split in the Cedar St. 
Croix Subdivision in Clifton Township. A lot had been previously 
split, creating 4 lots within the 5 year period. Soil tests have 
been done on both lots; topography is nearly level. Steve stated 
he sees no problems. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the CSM for Jeff and Penny 
Affolter; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Certified survey maps were presented for Mesa Ridge Partnership in 
Clifton Township. Discussion regarding approvals for the private 
road. Slopes are over 20% and meeting the conditions that were set 
during the preliminary approval should be completed before final 
approval. 

Discussion regarding setting dates for completion of the Pierce 
County Code, especially the airport, mineral extraction and 
floodplain ordinances. Mr. Rohl will be discussing this issue with 
the Finance Committee. Discussion regarding Corporation counsel's 
work load and possibly seeking outside legal advice and setting 
more meetings per ~onth for the Committee. 

steve presented a policy proposal for certified survey maps not 
being required under the code and the exception of the fee. Policy 
was signed by Chair, Joe Rohl that was previously set by the 
Committee. 

Jim Hulbert reviewed the voucher submitted for Mary Jo Hollister. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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JOINT MEETING OF PERSONNEL, LAND MANAGEMENT 
AND HIGHWAY COMMITTEES 

September 12, 1991 - 7:30 a.m. 

Chairperson Johnson called meeting to order at 7:35 a.m. 
Present were Rohl, Petaja, Yanisch, Schoeder, Finley, Anderson, 
Wilhelm, Ruemmele and Hulbert. 

Ed Hass, Resource Agent, addressed the issue of request for 
a leave of absence for 4-H and Youth Agent. On a motion by 
Anderson and seconded by Wilhelm to authorize request from Octo
ber 28, 1991 to July 1, 1992. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Wilhelm and seconded by Finley to authorize 
refill of Lead Worker for Recycling Department. The incumbent 
has resigned to take employment with Goodhue County. Motion 
carried. 

Robert Sheffers, County Surveyor, provided documents for 
committee members in support of current system of contracting for 
a surveyor. 

J. Rohl proposed appointing a committee to study the posi
tion and make a recommendation prior to budget for 1993. 

Jim Hulbert stated Pierce County would be eligible for a 
grant of $100,000 under the Land Records Modernization Act. 

Leon Herrick, Dunn County Surveyor, indicated he is a full 
time employee and if Pierce County would decide to proceed in 
this direction that they seek an experienced person. 

Joe Nelsen, Eau Claire County Surveyor, stated that Eau 
Claire County is 100% remonumented. He indicated he feels a full 
time employee is most effective. 

Matthew Janiak, Richland County, is president of Land Sur
veyor in Wisconsin. He is currently under the same system as 
Pierce County. He stated his association would assist in estab
lishing the surveyor's office but cautioned to move slowly. 

Francis Ogden, Ogden Engineering, felt Pierce County has 
done a poor job in having the sections corners set in the county. 

Jim Rusch, St. Croix County Surveyor, indicated his county 
is seventy-five per cent completed in remonumentation. 

G. Petaja stated he would recommend a full time surveyor. 
The other alternative would be contracted for remonumentation. 

Jim Hulbert stated the County has three options: 
1. Continue with present system 
2. Contract for services 
3. Full time surveyor 
Rich Ruemmele questioned Mr. Sheffers as to the amount of 

time allocated to Pierce County as to actual fees received. 
Members then discussed the committee more desirable for 

responsibility of surveyor. on a motion by Schoeder and seconded 
by Anderson to recommend to the county Board that the County 
Board Rules be amended to include supervision of the surveyor 
under the Land Management Committee. Motion carried. Rohl and 
Petaja voted no. 

The next meeting is set for September 20, 1991, at 7:30 a.m. 
Mr. Hulbert is requested to draft a proposed budget that 

would include a full time surveyor with initial costs of estab
lishing the office. 



PERSONNEL COMMITTEE 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Finely to adjourn 
into executive session under 19.82 and 19.85(c) (g) for purpose of 
considering compensation of a public employee in Sheriff's 
Department and conferring with legal counsel for governmental 
body. Roll call: Finley, yes; Wilhelm, yes; Schoeder, yes; 
Anderson, yes; Johnson, yes. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Schoeder to author
ize Mr. Rice~ to settle grievance #556-Cl, on non-precedential 
basis resolve her employment status with County for a sum not to 
exceed $3,500.00. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Schoeder and seconded by Anderson to author
ize Mr. Ricci to settle grievance #556B-HS1 on non-precedential 
basis, and union agree to side letter agreement on contract 
language. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Schoeder to adjourn 
into open session. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Schoeder to adjourn. 
Motion carried. 
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JOINT MEETING OF PERSONNEL, LAND MANAGEMENT AND 
HIGHWAY COMMITTEE 

Friday, September 20, 1991 - 7:30 a.m. 
County Board Room 

Call to order by Chairperson Johnson 

Approve minutes of previous meeting 

Review proposed budget for surveyor for 1992 

Recommendation to County Board on creation of full time surveyor 

Personnel agenda items: 

Salary schedule for temporary employees in Fair Dept. 

Committee will adjourn into executive session under 19.85(1) (c) 
for purpose of reviewing performance evaluation and probationary 
status of Emergency Government Director. 

Committee will convene into open session to adjourn 
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AND HIGHWAY COMMITTEES 
September 20, 1991 - 7:30 a.m. 

On a motion by Finley and seconded by Petaja to adopt minutes as amended 
from September 12, 1991. 

George Petaja stated he would recommend a full time surveyor or other 
alternative would be contracted for remonumentation. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert submitted a proposed budget for Surveyor for 1992. He 
submitted two budgets: one budget included a full time surveyor for 
$98,068 and the other budget included a surveyor and an assistant for 
$123,513. 

Ray Anderson had attended the Wisconsin Surveyors annual meeting in 
Appleton. He provided the annual budget for Jackson County. He suggested 
we need more information before a decision is to be made. Clerk should 
contact Calumet County in regard to a survey they had completed and provide 
the information to Committee Members. 

Joe Rohl requested that Mr. Sheffers provide a detail of work completed, 
the number of monuments, administrative work, etc. A meeting will be held 
in two weeks to review. 

George Petaja raised concern about the budget for 1992 for surveyor and 
also any contract that could exist between Mr. Sheffers and Pierce County. 
Corporation will be consulted for any opinions. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Rohl to direct surveyor to submit a 
budget to Land Management not to exceed 1991 budget. Motion carried. 

Joan Kratt, Fair Administrator, addressed Committee in regard to a salary 
structure for temporary persons in Fair Department. The recommendation was 
for five steps based on hours worked. On a motion by Anderson and seconded 
by Wilhelm to recommend four step system to County Board. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Finley and seconded by Anderson to authorize Dick Ricci to 
draft a side letter on seasonal employees in Highway Department to work 
until end of October. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Wilhelm and seconded by Anderson to authorize refill of 
Driver-Laborer in Recycling Department. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Finley to adjourn into executive 
session under 19.85(1) (c) for purpose of probation status of Emergency 
Government Director. Roll call, Finley, yes; Wilhelm, yes; Anderson, yes; 
Johnson, yes. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Finley to recommend permanent 
status for Tom Shoemaker, effective October 1, 1991. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Anderson and seconded by Wilhelm to adjourn into open 
session. Motion carried. 

On a motion by Wilhelm and seconded by Anderson to adjourn. Motion 
carried. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 · Ext. 232 

September 18, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of September, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss/approve budgets 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT 

The Land Management Committee met on the 23rd day of September, 
1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ell"sworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele and Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and Debra Wojtowski. 

Meeting called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 7:10 p.m. 

Any other business was considered first as Jim Hulbert was not 
present at 7:00. 

George Petaja discussed the prospect of the County surveyor 
position: Erik Felt should be designated to be the assistant; save 
hourly expense verses $20.20; connect GIS (Geographic Information 
system) to Land Management Department and ties projects together 
better. · 

Jim Hulbert confirmed that the full County Board will discuss 
change of reporting recommended by joint committee meeting for 
action by County Board. Corporate Counsel suggested that Committee 
prepare job description and/ or contract obligations including 
performance standards to be combined by her office into the 
resolution. He also reviewed proposed County surveyor- budget and 
job description which came from meeting discussion. 

Discussion in review of past 2 joint committee meetings regarding 
other County surveyors' comments and County surveyor assistant. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to forward proposed position description to 
County Board with resolution passed at joint meeting; seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion passed. · 

Further discussion about time accountability by surveyor about 
projects and developments worked on. 

Joe Rohl discussed ordinance revision work by Corporation Counsel. 
Deb Wojtowski feels that work can be completed without outside 
contractual legal assistance. Joe also directed staff to keep 
Committee and Counsel better apprised of sequence and progress of 
separate items she .is working on. He will bring to next meeting a 
listing and priority of projects Corporation Counsel already has. 

Discussion by Joe Rohl and George Petaja about enforcement 
regarding violations of code. Recommendations by Jim Hulbert that 
Committee Chair or Committee direct her activity and priority to 
eliminate confusion or lack of information from Department which 
hold up the work being directed. 



Discuss and approve budget. 

Item 1: Environmental Health budget proposal. Has not been funded 
in the past; complaints exist without personnel to respond on 
timely basis; position can be politically charged with controversy. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve Environmental Health budget 
proposal; seconded by George Petaja. Motion passed. · 

Item 2: Uniform Numbering System. Discussion about Clifton 
Township resisting change to implement address system. 

Motion by George Petaj a to approve budget proposed for Uniform 
Numbering System;. seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion passed. 

Item 3: Geographic Information System; Detailed by Jim Hulbert 
including grant - eligible $100,000. expenses, potential. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the GIS budget as presented; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion passed. 

Item 4: Zoning. Detailed by Jim Hulbert. Noted were the removal 
of Greg Gappa 20% time from the Zoning budget to full 40% in the 
Land Management budget. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve Zoning budget as presented; 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion passed. 

Item 5: Land Management & Records. Detailed by Jim Hulbert 
including salaries by % for personnel, adjustments as made by Solid 
Waste, as well as large furniture outlay to accommodate staffing 
and service needs. · 

Motion by George Petaja to approve budget with changes as follows: 
line 812 changed to $10,000. and line 319 changed to $350. and line 
348 becomes $300.; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion passed. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

October 7, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 16th day 
of october, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of September 11th & 23rd minutes 
- Approval of vouchers 
- ·set date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Weiser Concrete Products - conditional use renewal 
for mineral extraction - Salem Township 

7:20 p.m. - Larry Murphy - certified survey map approval for 
Mesa Ridge Partnership - Clifton Township 

7:30 p.m. - Don Overbye - conditional use for communication 
tower - River Falls Township 

7:40 p.m. - Glen Melstrom - rezone from Agriculture to Industrial -
Trimbelle Township 

8:00 p.ro. - Roland Thom - conditional use/special exception for 
addition/alterations to non-conforming 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

H. RAITH 
Administ~o county ·(II ;Working today for a better tomorrow 

' ~ "'Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

November 21, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of November, 1991 at 6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

- Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 

-_Orientation and report from county surveyor 

- Final approval for Cedar St. croix East plat in 
Clifton Township 

7:00 p.m. -Approval of October 16th minutes 
- Approval of vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Kenneth Knudsen - rezone from Agriculture to Industrial 
in Trenton Township 

7:25 p.m. - A.J. Halvorson - conditional use for an airportjairstr~ 
in River Falls Township 

- Larry Murphy - final plat for Mesa Ridge subdivision -
Clifton Township 

Job description and duties of zoning secretary 

9:00p.m. - Diane Rother - discuss nuclear waste 

9:30 p.m. - NSP - discuss nuclear waste 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

10:00 p.m. - adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
?ierce County, Wisconsin 

........ ~.-.....-"" ' ....... ~~~~-· . 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

November 14, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of November, 1991 at 6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

6:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 

-_Orientation and report from county surveyor 

- Final approval for Cedar St. Croix East plat in 
Clifton Township 

7:00 p.m. - Approval of October 16th minutes 
- Approval of vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Kenneth Knudsen - rezone from Agriculture to Industrial 
in Trenton Township 

7:25 p.m. - A.J. Halvorson - conditional use for an airport/airstrip 
in River Falls Township 

- Larry Murphy - final plat for Mesa Ridge subdivision -
Clifton Township 

Job description and duties of zoning secretary 

9:00 p.m. - Diane Rother - discuss nuclear waste 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 



MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

The Land Management Committee met on the 21st day of November, 1991 
at 6: 0 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Qon Johnson, George Petaja, Richard 
Ruemmele, and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, . Erik Felt, Robert 
Sheffers and Associate and see attached list. 

Committee viewed film about surveying by Wisconsin Land Surveyors 
Association. Committee then toured county surveyor's office with 
demonstration and slide show about monuments, equipment, survey 
establishment and coordination with aerial and ground mapping. 

Discussion by Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist about past 
month's work with surveyor to combine surveying work with GPS/GIS 
pilot project. Erik will make report at next meeting about GIS 
work to date. Mr. Sheffers will also submit plan and report on 
monthly basis. · 

George Petaj a relayed request by townships to be contacted whenever 
surveyors are digging. This is in reference to road excavating. 

Motion by Don Johnson to accept surveyor's report; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Discussion by Jim Hulbert requesting multiple copies for 

·committee and department. George Petaja wanted information about 
billed work verses monument numbers being set. Joe Rohl asked 
about next month's plan. Mr. Sheffers estimated up to 6 in 
Clifton. George Petaja wanted results of cost verses results. Jim 
Hulbert asked if costs can be reflected in reports as monuments are 
put in so county supervisors can see results as money is spent. 

Motion to approve carried. 

Cedar St. Croix East plat - final approval in Clifton Township. 
Report by Bob Sheffers indicated Clifton Township approved plat. 
Letter from ENRON indicated prohibitions resulting from gas 
pipeline easements which occur in plat. No lots will be in 
conflict·as prohibited by gas line safety requirements. 

Steve Raith asked for erosion control plans to remedy soil erosion 
potential as seen to be caused by row crop farming. Mr. Sheffers 
said plan could react to that condition. Don Johnson asked about 
commitment to public access as private roads won't enter on state 
highway. 

Motion by George Petaja to grant final plat approval; seconded by 
Don Johnson with conditions of attaching a suitable erosion control 
plan and that covenants be acceptable to the Land Management 



Department staff. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the October 16th minutes with a 
correction that Don overbye indicated that "all" trucks rather than 
"most" trucks will be operated out of the twin cities. Motion 
carried. 

No agenda revisions were noted. 

Date of the next meeting will be January 8th at 7:00 p.m. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the vouchers; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Kenneth Knudsen - rezone from Agriculture to Industrial in Trenton 
Township. Public hearing notice was read. Dennis Knudsen, son of 
Kenneth Knudsen appeared to represent Kenneth Knudsen on the rezone 
request. Mr. Knudsen statGd that land rezone would be made to 
accommodate industrial building clients. Steve Raith reported in 
writing about location, size, maps, soils and neighborhood 
analysis. He also reported on archeology impact, floodplain areas, 
and steep to vertical forested areas. He indicated needs to buffer 
neighboring uses, to limit access to town and frontage roads, and 
also shows this as a~other example of the need for comprehensive 
land use planning. Steve Raith then detailed the attached maps. 
(Staff report attached to file.) 

Joe Rohl asked for audience input about rezone request. James 
Moms en, Trenton Township, neighbor on Hwy. 3 5, read a written 
statement opposing rezone of entire area of request. He raised 
questions of Great River Road easement impact, environmental impact 
statement required and the potential to expand and/ or relocate 
other Knudsen Enterprises, such as his trucking operation and 
cabinet-making factory. He touched on other questions such as 
roads, water quality and commercial impact. 

Quinton Eckstrom, Hager Heights stated 100% support expressed for 
Momsen report. 

Joe Gutting, Trenton Township, questioned town. road impact on roads 
already in the worst condition with no plans for near improvement. 
He discussed prairie reestablishment and the need to plan 
industrial growth. 

Ron Moore, Trenton Township, was concerned about the lack of 
information about future use. 

Maynard Miller, Trenton, said farmland was too good to rezone 
Agriculture to Industrial. 

William Schroeder, Trenton Development Corp. warned about need for 
light industry to support tax burden so home property taxes won't 
be too difficult to pay. 



d 
Mr. Eckstrom said Meyer Industries and Purina Developments never 
lowered taxes. 

William Schroeder replied that Pierce County Economic Development 
Corporation showed $100 increase on $1600 tax bill. 

Randy Trok, Trenton asked for more information about intended use. 
Also that Ag use for poultry use was not entirely pleasant to live 
by. 

Steve Raith indicated that broadness of the industrial zone allows 
changing uses and that varied manufacturing uses allowed by 
ordinance don't require initial use to be started or continued from 
the start. 

Joe Rohl discussed zoning revision plans, spot zoning, and the need 
to plan. 

Margaret Alexander, Trenton. opposed converting zoning due to 
scenic beauty of agricultural existence. 

Motion by Don Johnson to deny Kenneth Knudsen rezone request; 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. George Petaja discussed need to see more 
detail if request is to be favored. Industrial plan could allow 
for compatible neighboring uses. Motion carried. 

Adolph Halverson, Jr. - conditional use permit for airport/airstrip 
in River Falls Township. Mr. Halverson is a retired military pilot 
and wants to fly his airplane from a private strip. He is 
currently operating an ultra-light aircraft from property in 
question. 

Staff report of site visit reported on aerial map and topography. 
Mr. Halverson has forms to apply with State for air conflicts. 
Power line on Randall Road should be marked or buried if feasible 
but would not be buried at this time. 

Steve Raith read letter from Town of River Falls meeting which 
indicated they did not oppose Mr. Halverson's airstrip request. 

Sharon Phillips, Oak Grove Township asked about height flying over 
Randall Road. Mr. Halverson indicated 400-500 feet which makes no 
problem. Ms. Phillips asked about use of existing agriculture 
steel building to be converted for hangar. Steve Raith said the 
conditional use permit would cover converted use. Ms. Phillips 
asked if River Falls airport had conflicting air space rights. 
Applications to Madison would be revealing any air space conflicts. 

Dean Bergseng, River Falls Town Chairman supported approval with 
use as private, family use with no expansion to give lessons or 
business. Mr. Halverson has no disagreement with this. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township asked about Clifton conflicts 
from grandfathered airstrip. Steve Raith explained detailed , 



permitted uses such as this application are different in control 
and are not grandfathered in without specification. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to table Mr. Halverson's airstrip/airport 
conditional use request until completion of the airport ordinance 
and then consider request without hearing fee again; seconded by 
Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to take from table approval for Mesa Ridge 
subdivision; seconded by Don Johnson. Larry Murphy and Rob 
Stephens appeared for Mesa Ridge with answers to questions about 
roads, culverts, erosion, and covenant agreement. 

Discussion occurred about conflicting engineering and expert 
opinions about erosion control and control of drainage. 

Discussion by Committee about covenant restrictions regarding 
underground storage tanks and utilities being required as 
underground. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve Mesa Ridge subdivision 
contingent on roadway amendments and underground tank restriction 
lifted from covenants; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Job description for secretary was delayed until end of meeting. 

Diane Rother - NSP dry cask storage at Prairie Island. Diane 
Rother cited Prairie Island fact sheets mailed to County residents 
and factors which rebutted NSP reports on dry cask storage 
m<rterials and the life-soundness of the materials composing the 
cask. She said the testing was using less than one year and less 
than 100 day trials with extrapolations used to calculate useful 
safe lives. She explained the dangers perceived in extracting 17 
year old spent rods from pools to put into storage as well as the 
breakdown consequences that need to be dealt with. 

Ano·ther problem is the approval process or lack of preparedness to 
receive the nuclear waste rods on a national level. 

She asked the Land Management Committee to look at issues about dry 
cas}c storage and support Oak Grove's letter opposing the NSP plan. 
Al::;"), she wanted the Commit·tee to look at facts, write letter of 
opposition and recommend County Board support of letter. 

She is working with Prairie Island Coalition Against Nuclear 
Storage but is appearing as an individual. 

Ed Watzelt, site general manager at Prairie Island for 22 years, 
Pete Wildenberg, Health Physicists, Jerry Malinouski, Health 
Physicists, and John Kapitz, Nuclear Engineer showed a video tape 
explaining proposed storage system, time table, and reasoning. 
They noted the Prairie Island plant as the lowest-cost, not 
possible to replace by conservation practices, has a clean and safe 
operation needed by the State of Minnesota for electrical power. 



Cask technology is based on 3 o year history of shipping by us 
government and 7 year storage history in Virginia. He noted 
storage as passive storage with air cooling and confinement as 
sufficient to meet old rod environment of storage requirements. He 
disagreed with the statement about helium reacting with steel or 
spent rods. He also denied 1% failure history as well as 1% 
degradation per year statement. He cited 12 rods in 246,000 rods 
had perforation failure of seal-welded zirconium cladding around 
fuel pellets in rods. 

He quoted endorsement by Sierra Club of interim storage; also 
Public Citizen group of Ralph Nader as best_of available solutions 
for temporary on-site storage. He asked for Pierce County Board 
endorsement of on-site dry storage plan and would answer questions. 

Concluded that dry cask storage is being used as a lever to force 
closure of nuclear reactor. 

Jim Hulbert questioned who will pay if there is a nuclear accident 
and how much coverage. He also wanted to know who pays for the 
newspaper adds, brochures and videos. He asked if they were in the 
flood plain and what is NSF's position on Wisconsin as a repository 
site. He questioned the Sierra Club's and Public citizen's 
positions on nuclear waste stated by NSP and read statement from 
Sierra Club material that they are opposed to the production of any 
new nuclear wastes. They did say that dry cask storage was the 
best "temporary" method, however the dozen at NSP is that it won't 
be temporary and that the casks in question are not the same design 
as cited in NSF's presentation. The casks have not received the 
same amount of testing and do not have a history of use. He 
wondered if the risks over the.thousands of years necessary are for 
greater than what NSP is willing to admit publicly. 

NSP answered by stating that they have an insurance pool policy 
coverage of up to 7 billion dollars to help pay for damages from 
any accident. They thought, but were not sure, that money from 
stockholders was used to pay for advertising nuclear power and to 
pay for their presentation materials. They didn't think rate 
payers subsidized these things. They stated that they were in a 
floodplain, but weren't sure what type of floodplain. They stated 
that risks are minimal, and that the electricity produces is too 
valuable to change the process. 

Lengthy questions and answer discussion. 

Job description for Mary Jo Hollister. Mr. Hulbert stated that she 
is being troubled by the Union about her performing extra work in 
the field which conflicts with present job description. Their 
position is that she must stop doing it until the work is 
bargained. George Petaja said we should put up a work arrangement 
to formalize and publish it as an opportunity to assign by 
seniority. 

Motion by George Petaja to send recommendation to personnel 



committee via Jim Hulbert to work out side arrangement for Mary Jo 
to continue her work; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

December 13, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of December, 1991 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of November 21st minutes 
- Approval of vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Pierce County Public Shooting Range - conditional use 
renewal - Ellsworth Township 

7:20 p.m. - Jeff Gilbertson - conditional use/special exception 
renewal - Martell Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Robert Chambers - citizen regarding permit for Gerry 
and Nancy Mathisrud - Clifton Township 

- discuss park fees for Cedar st. Croix East subdivision 

- discussion of surveyor report 

- Erik Felt - presentation of draft Land Records 
Modernization plan 

- discussion of county surveyor and county plan pre
paration 

non-metallic mining reclamation ordinance 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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The Land Management Meeting was called to order by chairman Joe 
Rohl at 7:00 p.m., on December 18th, 1991 at the Pierce County 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Member present: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Don Johnson, George Petaja, 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Robert Sheffers, Erik Felt, Steve 
Raith and see attached list. 

Don Johnson moved: Approval of November 21st, Land Management 
Committee meeting minutes, Ed Sjostrom seconded and motion was 
passed. 

February meeting was set at Wednesday, 7:00 p.m., February 12, 
1992. 

Don Johnson moved: Approval of all vouchers submitted; George 
Petaja seconded and the motion was passed. 

Gene Seguin, representing Pierce County Conservation Congress, 
appeared to request conditional use renewal for Elmer Miller, 
Chairman. 

Public Shooting Range - Mr. Seguin reported no objections to 
operation of range. Also described were location of and facilities 
available at the site. Safety features and a noise abatement plan 
were reviewed. _Also reported were usage by the Sheriff's 
Department personnel, United States Army Reserve, and general 
public wanting to use a public access range. He outlined hours of 
operation, range ordinance and compliances expected. Gene answered 
questions about usage of range, which is especially heavy preceding 
gun hunting season. Volunteers look after maintenance, rules 
enforcement and other compliance requirements. He described the 
progress toward completing a fence across the range between the 
front of the range and the parking and shooting locations as 
required by county insurance. 

Don Johnson moved to approve the conditional use renewal of Pierce 
County Public Shooting Range and Rich Ruemmele seconded. Comments 
by Steve Raith encouraging support for preserving the range due to 
investment and development suiting this public use. Motion 
carried. 

Jeff Gilbertson appeared to request 
exception renewal for maintenance and 
trucks, auto, and farm equipment. 

conditional 
repair shop 

usejspecial 
to service 

Staff Report: 
conditional use. 

No complaints; see no reason to discontinue 
Review of site shows good compliance. 



Joe Rohl answered Jeff Gilbertson's question about why a two year 
permitting process was required instead of a more permanent permit. 

Rich Ruemmele moved to grant a two year conditional usejspecial 
exception permit to Jeff Gilbertson, and George Petaja seconded. 
Motion carried. 

Robert Chambers appeared on his own behalf to request the Land 
Management Committee withdraw the sanitary permit issued to Jerry 
and Nancy Mathisrud in Clifton Township. He read from a printed 
statement furnished to committee and staff, with comments 
intermittently added. 

Robert Chambers asked that notification of parties (Mathisrud) by 
Pierce County should be better. 

Dean Otteson of Clifton Township appeared to speak for Mathisruds' 
interest. Steve Raith stated when Mathisruds bought property from 
the Lakes, the soil test did not pass. The Pierce county Land 
Management Department told them to get an easement or lot line 
adjustment, to site the septic system. 

Steve Raith discussed need to confirm deed and attachments before 
issuing any sanitary or building permits. He tied the need for 
information by property owners such as these to the use of GIS and 
Land Use Planning to make the correct decisions. 

Steve Raith - forty feet setback and approval at Pierce County 
level made this only a large lot division of land - not a CSM or 
subdivision. He compared County Zoning approval and subsequent 
motion to amend previous motion so it complied with the Clifton 
town zoning ordinance. 

Size of lots would not have required County approval for the 
subdivision process, according to Pierce County Zoning in effect at 
the time; confusion exists about why Pierce County's approval was 
sought or given. 

Discussion by Jim Hulbert, Greg Erickson, and Steve Raith that 
records of appearances, permits, and plans are difficult to 
reconstruct. Also that intentions, statements, and understandings 
are a part of the motion's action and intended results. 

s-teve Raith summarized the letter by attorney Edward ;v1ack to 
Clifton Township. 

George Petaja asked whose zoning takes precedence? 

Steve Raith - the stricter ordinance applies in this case - the 
township's. The town also enforces the building code, as well as 
issuance of building permits within the township. 

Joe Rohl asked steve Raith about the retraction of sanitary permits 
issued in error. Committee approval was not needed, however the 



problem needed to be rectified. Dean Otteson said the land 
purchase awaited the December date due to personal finances. 

Greg Erickson of Clifton township commented on the permit process 
in general. 

George Petaja moved to rescind the sanitary permit due to lack of 
proof of land ownership of deed and Don Johnson seconded. 

Discussion by Joe Rohl to avoid permit insurance without deed 
proof. Motion passed. 

George Petaja moved that Land Management Department require more 
presentation of legal deed/proof of ownership and Don Johnson 
seconded - before permits are issued. Motion passed. 

George Petaja moved that the Land Management Committee 
sanitary permit fee to Jerry and Nancy Mathisrud after the 
is taken to rescind the permit; Ed Sjostrom seconded. 
carried. 

refund 
action 
Motion 

Pete Hiniker appeared to represent to park fee arrangement by Cedar 
st. croix Development. He is now developing Cedar st. Croix East. 
The "general use requirement" of a minimum of 10% to conform with 
Pierce County, Clifton, and state equals 2 to 3 acres and the 
original development plan allowed for 21.9 acres. He's now adding 
1/2 acre in addition. He asked for Cedar st. Croix East 
requirement to be met by original use dedication. 

Steve Raith explained the county's position regarding choices made 
to take land vs. $100/lot fee depending on location, suitability, 
and other factors. Pete Hiniker described membership arrangement 
which cares for public use land maintenance and expenses. 

Rich Ruemmele questioned whether 10% intention required would meet 
"public use" intended by the ordinance if the land owners' 
association was the limit of who could use the area planned out on 
the original Cedar St. Croix plan. 

Steve Raith read the code as it applies to the 10%. 

Discussion ensued about whether the public should be served by the 
10% or if the open land could be serving only the residents of 
subdivision. 

Steve Raith then referenced the public access requirement for the 
access to the bodies of water and Rich Ruemmele asked if compromise 
could be reached where existing open land, which meets 10% of 
entire parcel, could be accepted as meeting requirement of the law 
and also be accessible by all members of the public. 

Further discussion of county's position regarding acquiring more 
public-designated land vs. asking for the money at $100/acre. 



Fee requirement for Cedar St. Croix East at 23 lots for development 
would be $2,300. 

George Petaja moved that $100/lot fee be assessed instead of the 
public land donation of 10% and Don Johnson seconded the acreage 
not be accepted. The public park fee would be $2,300. Motion 
carried. 

Discussion of Surveyor's Report. Robert Sheffers detailed proposed 
report of activities for showing his work and the resulting expense 
accounting. Jim Hulbert asked for locations to be assigned to work 
reported. Joe Rohl explained his idea for labeling monuments by 
year, numerical order, and expense task it was related to, to give 
each monument a six-digit label. 

Discussion by Joe Rohl and Robert Sheffers about expense allocation 
by monuments. 

Further discussion about labeling and mapping work on monuments 
according to the plan and also according to the work performed. 

General consensus· was that the monthly reporting with expense 
codes, the report with labels and progress of work on monuments, 
and the completion of maps will better inform the county board 
members and the public about the return on investment in surveyor 
expenditures. 

Jim Hulbert relayed a Personnel Committee letter regarding the 
reassignment of the surveyor position to the Land Management 
.Committee from the Highway Committee. It also detailed future 
accountability of the surveyor expected by the Personnel Committee 
in July, 1992. 

Jim Hulbert confirmed the office and personnel assignments: Erik 
Felt will move into surveyor's office January, 1992. He will be 
available for technical assistance to surveyor, as will the solid 
waste manager. 

Jim Hulbert - County files are to be transferred from Sheffers' 
surveyor office to the Courthouse. Also computer compatibility 
must be achieved on IBM language basis. Robert Sheffers would like 
to be able to use the computer now used by Erik Felt. Agreement 
all around. 

Erik Felt discussed the computer hardware and software requirements 
of his work compared to the limitations of his equipment. Current 
Random Access Memory is two megabytes of RAM. Budget plan of $450 
this year is not sufficient to get to ten megabytes at $200 per 
megabyte expense. The budget of $450 will get up to four megabytes 
but $1,300 more is required to buy ten megabytes. Erik Felt 
discussed GIS Pilot Project being backed up by floppy disk storage 
at 1.2 megabytes each. He explained how maps don't fit entirely on 
floppies and how dumping onto tape drives could get storage of 60 
megabytes while insuring the safety of work done. 
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Discussion of timing of purchase. 

George Petaja - motion made to authorize the memory expansion and 
tape drive purchases by Erik Felt for his computer upgrade. Rich 
Ruemmele seconded. Motion passed. 

Erik Felt reported Land Records Modernization moving up the 
deadline for submission to May 15th. Erik left for an emergency 
fire call. 

Jim Hulbert reported on an intention to meet before January 8th 
meeting with Ad Hoc GIS Advisory committee. Date was set at 9:00 
a.m. on January 6th; location to be announced. 

NonMetallic Mining Reclamation Ordinance - Steve Raith reported on 
research for other counties' ordinances. Marathon County has a 
very suitable ordinance referring only to nonmetallic mining 
reclamation, which depends upon corresponding tie-ins from regular 
zoning ordinances for things such as setbacks. Don Johnson moved 
to take to public hearing the proposed nonmetallic mining 
reclamation as revised to fit Pierce County. George Petaja second. 
Motion passed. 

Public hearing for proposed hearing was set at 7:00.p.m., Monday 
February 3rd, 1991; location to be announced. 

Steve Raith reported on Hager City Warehouse situation which does 
not meet setback requirements. He read proposed letter which would 
deny permits for buildings placed without following permit process. 
Letter would reference the ordinance and violations of conformance 
relative to his real estate. Also it would address the "what-if's" 
as presented to the Land Management Committee. Letter would 
conclude by requiring him to work for compliance and obtain a 
permit or be subject to · the penalties for violating a zoning 
ordinance. A time frame would be stated and the solution needs to 
fit the laws in place. 

Joe Rohl discussed some reasons for tempering the approach and 
avoiding a blunt confrontation or putting a desirable business to 
great expense or hardship. 

Discussion about pros and cons of enforcing laws vs. selling out 
the principle of zoning laws. 

Rich Ruemmele moved to send letter as proposed by Land Management 
Department to Hager City Warehouse. Don Johnson seconded. Motion 
passed. 

Other Business. 

Jim Hulbert - Bill Holst demolition landfill has been operating 
three weeks without financed deposit for bond nor a permit from the 
Department. 



Solid Waste Meeting board will be first agenda item on January 8th 
meeting to discuss supervising committee position regarding 
employees working on /for Solid Waste according to ordinance which 
refers to supervision by Solid Waste, and Planning Committee, which 
no longer exists. 

Rich Ruemmele moved to adjourn at 10:35 p.m. Ed Sjostrom seconded. 
Motion passed. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

December 30, 1991 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day 
of January, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. 

AGENDA 

- Call meeting to order 
County 

Agenda revisions 
- Approval of December 18th minutes 
- Approval of vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

- Joint meeting with the Solid Waste Committee to discuss 
supervision of Department and to discuss William 
Holst's demolition debris site in Diamond Bluff 
Township 

7:25p.m. -Pierce County Highway Dept., agent for Don Nellessen
conditional use for mineral extraction in Gilman 
Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discussion/approval of surveyor report 

- discussion/approval of Land Records Modernization plan 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

January 7, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day 
of January, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of December 18th minutes 
- ~pproval of vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 

- Joint meeting with the Solid Waste Committee to discuss 
supervision of Department and to discuss William 
Holst's demolition debris site in Diamond Bluff 
Township 

7:25p.m. -Pierce County Highway Dept., agent for Don Nellessen
conditional use for mineral extraction in Gilman 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

Township 

discussion/approval of surveyor report 

- discussion/approval of Land Records Modernization plan 

- discussion of legal assistance 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 

The Land Management Meeting was called to order by chairman Joe 
Rohl at 7:00 p.m., on January 8th, 1992 at the Pierce County 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Member p·resent: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Don Johnson, George Petaja, 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Betty Folsom, Marge Baldwin, Rita Kozak, Barry 
Barringer and see attached list. 

Don Johnson moved: Betty Folsom moved to take discussion of legal 
assistance into agenda of joint meeting. Motion passed. 

Don Johnson moved: George Petaja second to approve minutes of 
December 18th meeting. Motioned passed. 

February meeting was confirmed on February 12th at.7:00 p.m. 

March meeting was set at March 16th at 7:00 p.m. 

George Petaja moved: Approval of all vouchers submitted; Ed 
Sjostrom second and motion was passed. 

Joint item regarding supervision of Land Management Committee -
Proposed ordinance amending sections relating to the Land 
Management Department was presented by Jim Hulbert. Marge Baldwin 
moved and Don Johnson second to approve the proposed ordinance to 
amend ordinance .sections relating to the Land Management 
Department. Discussion ensued concerning merit pay relative to 
performance .evaluations. Motion passed. 

Bill Holst demolition debris site in Diamond Bluff was discu~sed 
regarding the financial bond responding to the modified bond 
position plan. Jim Hulbert reviewed the history of the bonding 
requirement to meet performance. Bill Holst appeared to present 
the department with a check of face value at $10,000. Debate 
between Bill Holst and Jim Hulbert arose from Corporation counsel's 
opinion on the duration and cancellation of possibilities of the 
bond presented two weeks ago valued at $20,000 bond to meet county 
requirement as well as the access to communicate with Corporation 
Counsel. Department staff maintained original modification stated 
4 x $5,000 payments was acceptable. Marge Baldwin moved and Rita 

- Kozak second to accept $10, 000 money order and issue license 
contingent upon an additional $10,000 amount being furnished for 
long term monitoring-amount to be furnished within two months. 
Discussion clarified the issue to mean that original $10,000 would 
be returned at closure and second $10,006 was retainable for long 
term monitoring for ten years after closure. Motion passed, 
unanimously. 

Discussion of legal assistance for staff by joint meeting - Jim 



Hulbert explained need for help to review ordinance language, 
conr_:rac·t interpretations, citation activities and similar legal 
referrals. The ordinance revisions on flood plains and airports as 
well as the enforcement required are building up and bogging down., 
Discussion about length of duration of this backlog and also the 
ways to secure help on longer or shorter term additional legal 
help. Joe Rohl r8ported on Steve Raith's written request to secure 
te~porary job s :cific legal help. Jim Hulbert said problem is 
lack of time an resources for Corporation counsel to deal with 
count.~( committer;;~ assignments. Discussion confirmed about how to 
'5 'i U.ate search and committing to outside legal assistance., Money 
is · already budgeted in Land Management Department to contract 
ordinance rewrite help. Questions about Solid Waste contract 
proposal review were asked and referred to up coming Solid Waste 
Co:mmi ttee. Joe Rohl proposed a subcommittee to approve decisions 
for both committees about legal assistance. Betty Folsom second. 

Mar: '"aldvlin moved that Solid Waste and Land Management Committees 
dir· Corporation Counsel to investigate and recommend a temporary 
cont ~ct lawyer to word on Land Management ordinances. Don Johnson 
move. and Betty Folsom second to amend mo·tion to involve Depart·ment 
head ~nd George · Petaja to set up the priorities with tbr 
Corpc.~-ation Counsel. Amendment passed. Amended motion passed. 

Recycling center staff appeared to present problems encountered at 
center with equipment. Karl Nilson said that leasing equipment 
caused a problem because slow-doitm in review of lPase cont.;:ac~cs is 
backi•g up the recycling waste stream. Also t} paper baler is 
broke down in an unsafe condition and won't be able to restart. 
K~rl ilson also expressed appreciation and concern that employees 
worki g in Solid Waste Department don't know what future equipment 
and recycling center activities will become. Temporary recycling 
measu~es are falling behind in processing the recycling received 
and the drop off sites are backing up. Questions by Marge Baldwin 
about shredder procurement and length of time until it can operate. 
Karl Nilson complained about lack of information communicated to 
center employees. Committee explained that the press will print 
what "\::.hey perceive about county committee activities and meetings -
such information can't be communicated in advance of news 
p11blications other than the Solid Waste rvranager attending the same 
me ting. Further discussion of delays between bids being approved 
af·te:c review by Corporation Counsel before Solid Waste CommiJctee 
can act on accepting bid. Betty Folsom moved and Don Johnson 
second to expedite the lease of the shredder and directed that the 
contract be ;:eviewed by noon, J~nuary 9th, 1992. Motiori passed. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the status of the roll off ·sorting bins which 
are at Elmwood. The First bin is due to set at Prescott January 
9th, but River Falls, Ellsr.vorth, and.other sites are not scheduled 
f '1:" various reasons. Due Jco that additional help is being 
supplemented by jail prisoners, Conservation Corporations and 
county volunteer help. Jim Hulbert also discussed that holiday and 
year-beginning anticipation loaded the recycling system and that 
the volume should drop off in the near future. 



Meeting recessed at 8:25 p.m. 

Meeting was called back to order. 

Greg Gappa detailed the sand mining permit request on the Don 
Nelleson property in Gilman township, to be excavated by the Pierce 
County Highway Department. He supported the request with a plan as 
proposed in a permit issued two years ago but mining did not 
commence. Neighbor's objection to dust was explained by Greg Gappa 
and counter measures were discussed. Sand is being used to 
reconstruct County CC in spring and summer 1992. Gilman chairman, 
Loren Hanson, voiced no objections from the township. Rich 
Ruemmele moved and Ed Sjostrom second to approve conditional use 
for mineral extraction at Don Nelleson site in Gilman township for 
two years without bonding requirement. 

Surveyor's Report was not presented. Jim Hulbert reported that 
surveyor delayed voucher until 4:00 p.m. January 8th, but it was 
still paid. He also said surveyor did not prepare a report due to 
small amount of work performed and that Bob Scheffer said Jim 
Hulbert would report to committee. Jim Hulbert had no information 
from Bob Scheffers to report to Land Management Committee other 
than approximately $1,000 to be paid for CSM reviews. Erik Felt 
reported that office move was made. Control points for pilot 
project were received and entered on Pierce County maps. Also 
received two computer diskettes containing surveyor work. 

Erik Felt reported on ad hoc GIS advisory meeting January 6th~ at 
9:00 p.m. Don Johnson. commended Erik Felt on report and 
presentation of it at meeting. Erik Felt discussed additional 
refinements of parcel ID number assignments, examples of mapping 
and dates to accomplish additions to report. Rich Ruemmele moved 
and Don Johnson seconded to approve and send to County Board the 
Pierce County plan for Land Records Modernization. Motion passes. 
Jim Hulbert commended Erik Felt for his hard work and fine results 
in the formation of the plan. 

Other business. 

George Petaja asked about references from Mississippi Regional 
Riverway Planning regarding adoption of comprehensive zoning 
ordinance adoption. 

Rich Ruemmele moved to adjourn and Don Johnson seconded. 
passed and meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

Submi tt·ed by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 

Motion 





PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

January 27, 1992 

MEETING NOTICE 

There will be a public hearing on a proposed non-metallic mining 
reclamation code, to the Pierce County Code, on the Jrd day of 
February, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Persons interested should attend and make comments regarding 
their position or interest in the issues or submit written com
ments to the Land Management Department. 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



OF PUBLIC HEARING ON NON-METALLIC 
MINING RECLAMATION CODE 

The Land Management Committee met .on the 3rd day of February 1992 
at 7: oo p.m. in the county Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth for a public hearing on the proposed non-metallic mining 
reclamation code. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, Rich Ruemmele and George 
Petaja arriving at 8:30 p.m. 

Others present: 
list. 

Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and see attached 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl 

Meeting date for March 16th was changed to March 18th at 7:00p.m. 

Steve Raith reviewed that the County has been studying non-metallic 
mining since 1990 and the Land Management Committee decided to 
adopt a more comprehensive policy. The Marathon County ordinance 
has been reviewed and is being proposed tonight. There was a 
public hearing in March 1991 and some changes have been made to the 
ordinance and this is the code presented tonight. 

Previous hearing comments were regarding existing pits needing 
permits; highway right-of-way projects being exempt; slope 
requirements for different materials; bonding for previously 
disturbed sites; setbacks from homes and bonding requirements. 

Steve read the purpose statement and reviewed sections of the 
proposed code. 

Steve stated that existing sites would be grandfathered-in under 
the zoning ordinance and this code, but within a year a reclamation 
plan has to be established. He reviewed that under the current 
ordinance contour intervals are 5 feet, but the new code proposes 
10 foot intervals. 

Steve reinforced that using existing sites is better than opening 
a new site. This is an important issue. 

Steve explained that there could be a problem with the Board of 
Adjustment section on page 16. This will be checked out with the 
Corporation Counsel's office. 

Greg Gappa, Engineer for Pierce County Highway Dept. was present to 
read a letter from the Highway Dept. regarding the proposed code. 
Letter attached. 

Joe Wieser, Salem Township, was present and stated that his main 
concern is the 3 to 1 vertical incline on page 10, section 7 (1). 
As a private contractor and operator, he feels the purpose is to 



protect the environment and people and feels there is a 
discrimination against commercial operations. He feels that the 
County and the townships should met the same standards. He also 
agreed with Mr. Gappa regarding the fencing of slopes and wants to 
know what we are going to do and how to fence. 

Ken Isenberger, representing Ed Kraemer & Sons had some concerns 
regarding under County zoning, currently a conditional use is the 
first step with a reclamation approval and the conditional use 
being good for 2 years and now the reclamation code is only good 
for 1 year. 

Steve stated that this will have to be addressed, especially 
considering staff time reviewing all the reclamation plans every 
year. 

Mr. Isenberger had some concerns regarding non-commercial sites on 
DOT projects as in most cases the direct contract is not with the 
DOT, it is with a private contractor and the certificate of 
completion could be delayed with the proposed code. He suggested 
maybe a short-term permit could be issued when there was no 
activity such as crushing and blasting on the site. 

Mr. Isenberger had concerns regarding #5 on page 6 regarding top 
soil mining projects which requires a permit to mine it and #7 on 
page 10. 

Discussion regarding plans for sites that have been totally 
disturbed and a possibility that plans could be submitted for the 
part that the new contractor would be disturbing instead of the 
whole site. This will be clarified. 

Mr. Isenberger had comments regarding the start of operation plan 
and total volume extracted and extension of phases. Then he had 
concerns about the extension of the permit on page 15. Stating 
that it costs money to show a detailed plan and it should be 
flexible and subject to changes of project plans. Steve stated he 
feels this is the same as a renewal process. 

Mr. Isenberger stated that the bond amounts should be looked at and 
on page 22 the financial assurance release is too long to wait for 
a 2 year final inspection by the Department. Steve guessed that 
that would be to see if the erosion control practices were going to 
take. 

Mr. Isenberger' s last concern was the fee exemption on page 19. He 
feels that someone else is paying for governmental agencies work if 
they are exempt. 

Conrad Funk, River Falls Township asked what about the smaller 
contractors. He stated that 98% of the pits open now were opened 
by the County and what kind of costs are the small contractor going 
to have to pay. He stated he is all for reclamation and has closed 
6 pits and does all conservation work possible, but according to 



these requirements he would be out of business. 

Steve stated he knows this is a real concern and this will have to 
be looked at. 

Mr. Wieser stated the bonds are too high and has reclaimed pits 
before and it doesn't cost that much to recJaim if pit is operated 
right. Mr. Gappa noted that bonds have been lower in other 
ordinances. 

Bob Bulmer, Bay City, stated that the small contractors should have 
a one time permit and feels the bond are ludicrous; you need one 
permit every 2 years and other one every year. 

Conrad Funk feels the existing pits should be left alone and that 
the township and property owner should be responsible for checking 
on reclamation. He stated some of the regulations should be 
eliminated; there is 23 pages that we don't need. 

Alan Hines, Hines Construction, asked how long will it take to 
enforce these regulations and feels there must be an open office to 
fill to enforce these; feels the same as Mr. Funk - all ready too 
much paperwork to even build a home these days and the township 
should be involved only. 

Mr. Isenberger asked if another committee could work with the 
smaller businesses. 

Joe Rohl stated we're not here to ram this down everyone, but maybe 
there should be more public hearings. 

Mr. Isenberger reviewed why Marathon County came up with this code. 

Alan Hines asked how many other ordinances were checked and aren't 
we going overboard with this one. 

Mr. Wieser asked who decided we needed this ordinance. 

Joe stated there has been concern over some existing quarries. 

Gene Oberg, Hager City, stated we have proposed 20 new pages of 
regulations over someone dumping garbage in someone's pit which is 
a illegal offense anyway. 

Bob Bulmer had concern again regarding bonds and agrees with maybe 
a permit for a permit of 5 to 10 years for the little pits, and 
feels the bonds per acre is ridiculous and feels that Pierce County 
is enforcing more than anyone else around here. 

Letter from Scott Schoepp, El Paso Township was read by Joe Rohl 
for the record. 

Steve reminded everyone that any written comments can still be sent 
in if there are any. He read from a study that was done in 1981 



for existing pits in Pierce County. 

Mr. Wieser asked if it is established that an ordinance will be put 
in place. Joe Rohl stated that not necessarily and that there will 
be another public hearing. Steve stated that comments will be 
reviewed at the next Land Management meeting on February 12th and 
maybe a subcommittee could be set-up. 

Mr. Isenberger asked if notices would be sent to the people here at 
the meeting. This will be done. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 



TO: Pierce County Land Management Committee 

FF:Otv1: Scott Sc~ El Paso Township, Pi et'""ce County 

RE• ~~~NONMETALLIC MINING RECLAMATION CODE 

DATE: February 3, 1 c.?92 

I have reviewed the county's current nonmetallic mineral 
extraction policy and the zoning ordinance for mineral 
extraction. I find the proposed NONMETALLIC MINING 
RECLAMATION CODE a step in the right direction. 

One of the most important statements within this proposal i=· 
"the long term damage to the physical environment and tax 
base that can be caused by nonmetallic mining must be 
reduced.'' I agree with this 100%. Pierce county has in 
excess of 50 mining sites within our beautiful county. I 
feel those existing sites should be used to their fullest 
potential before exposing our county to any more sites. 

I feel there are major areas to be addressed when evaluating 
the need for approving additional mining sites. They are as 
f olJ. CH-'·JS: 

1. The e-t:-fects on a.djoi ni ng pt-opert y O\o',tnet'""S. 
'? The effects on public health 2.nd safety. ..:... 
"":!. The effects on the en\:i t-onment. ._ . ., 

The effect a mining site would have on adjoining property 
owners is detrimental. The setbacks for property lines 
detailed in the proposed code are not at all adequate. This 
code does not address the setback for a residence. Through 
this code or other zoning ordinances, I could only support a 
setback of a minimum of 100 feet for property lines and 2000 
feet for residences. The detrimental effects a mining site 
would have on a place of residence would takes pages to 
detail. 

The proposed code adequately addresses the public safety and 
environmental concerns. 

The code also addresses public notice, etc. I feel the 
governing body of the applicant's proposal must provide 
written notification to all adjoining property owners during 
the application process. I feel adjoining property owners 
have the immediate right to be informed and express any 
concerns they may have. 

If the setbacks can be adjusted according to my 
specifications AND the governing body will maintain the 
appeal process in regards to preventing unnecessary hardships 
on the general public and environment, then I support the 
proposed NONMETALLIC MINING RECLAMATION CODE. 



February 3. 1992 

Mr. Steve Raith 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County Wisconsin 

Re: Nonmetallic Mining Reclamation Ordinance 

Dear Mr. Raith; 

The Pierce County Highway Department has reviewed this ordinance. 
We have some concerns about the impact of this ordinance on 
roadway construction projects. These concerns are detailed below. 

Section 22.05 (2) We would like the word "easement" added to this 
sentence. In many cases the Highway Department will obtain tempo
rary easements to work off the highway Right of Way. On smaller 
jobs if the landowner is agreeable this saves a lot of time and 
money, versus the Right of Way purchase process. These agreements 
allow us to cut backslopes and obtain borrow material at a rea
sonable cost for roadway construction. This results in a tempo
rary disturbance of the lanscape during road construction, but 
the disturbed area is resored upon completion of the roadway 
project. 

Section 22.10 (4) The way this section is currently writen re
quires a Department of Transportation roadway construction con
tract. This seems to exclude units of goverment, such as town
ships, that have road grading contracts between the contractor 
and local unit of goverment. With the advent of the new state 
(LRIP) Local Roads Improvement Program. Local units of goverment 
will have additional state funding availible for roadway con-
struction projects. The state Department of Transportation will 
have minimal involvement in this projects and all contacts will 
be the responsibility of the local units of goverment. We would 
like to see this section changed to include roadway construction 
contacts administred by all local units of goverment. 

I had a lengthy discussion with the Marathon County Highway 
Commissioner in Wausau Wisconsin. Marathon County has had a 
similar ordinance inplace for several years. His main item of 
concern was that it is extremely important that all zoning regu
lations clearly distinguish between "one time use borrow pits" 
and ''long term mineral extraction operations." Borrow pits need 
to be exempt fron the Conditional Use Permit requirement valid 
for long term mineral extraction operations. The conditional use 
public hearing process is to lengthy to effectively interface 
with roadway construction operations. For construction project 
borrow pits the contractor should be able to obtain a permit 
under provisions of this chapter 22 without going through the 
formal public hearing process. 

1 



paragraph on page 16, (b) Board of Adjustment could potent
"- lly create a problem. According to the wording in this para
S h any person could issue a writen request for a public hear
i· , This could create a major hardship in the case of a contrac
tco_ vlho has a roadway costruction contract with financial penal
ties for late completion of the project. Under the provisions of 
this paragraph any person could cause a delay in the project by 
requesting a public hearing. If the proposed operation meets the 
the requirements for a permit under the terms of this Chapter 22, 
tl: applicant should be able to make scheduling commitments based 
o~ these estimated time frames without worrying about someone 
c. ·::.sing them a delay by requesting a public hearing. 

T'b_,~ highway department also has some concerns about operators 
having to go through the permit process for small amounts of 
material. A good example of this is culvert and bridge repalce
:rrsnt projects in which small amounts of borrow are required. It 
i· ·:;uld be convenint to have the ability to access existing borrow 

ts that are already inplace, close to the job site to obtain 
small amounts of material. A large percentage of the cost of 
bc~row material is in transportation. This exception for small 
amounts of material would be benificial to small contactors 
installing items such as septic systems in which small amounts of 
borrow material are required. 

We greatly appreciate the chance to offer these comments and 
sugggestions for your consideration and hope we can work together 
to make this a truly effective and workable ordinance. 

Sincerely Yours; 

Gregory A. Gappa 
Pierce County 
Highway Department 

2 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

January 31, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of February, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting t-o order 
- Agenda revisioni 
- Approval of· Jan11ary 8-c.h minutes 
-_Approval of vouchers 
- Set date of next m-e-eting 

7:10 p.m. - Wieser Concrete Products, Inc. - conditional use permit 
for mineral extraction - Salem Township 

7:25 p.m. - Donald & Patti Jo Seymour - conditional use permit_£or 
a day care center - Trenton Township 

7:40 p.m. - R.D. Zimmerman - conditional use permit for a lift and 
related structure - St. Croix Riverway - Clifton 
Township 

7:55 p.m. - Dennis Erickson - large parcel CSM approval - Clifton 
Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierc2 

- county surveyor repqrt 

- nonmetallic mining reclamation code 

- discussi9n of subcomini ttee .forming .· 

- discussion of Department reevaluation under Hays Study 

- motion to cor.vene into closed session und2r ss 19.85 
(1) (c), which states: "considering e.mployraent, pro
motion, com:r;iensatic.n or perforJnance evaLuation date of 
any public ~mployee over which the governmental body 
has jurisd.ict:ion or exercises responsibility." 

- motion to reconvene i11to open session for any ot.hGr 
business to properjy come before the Committee ~nd 
adjournment 

H. RAITH~ W k" t d f b 
Ad . . t . I'll" or mg o ay or a etter tomorrow 

:nanu::: r ~ P · t d R l d P t r 
1 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 12th day of February 1992 
at 7: 0 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, George Petaja and Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Other$ present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

Agenda revisions: County Surveyor's report . was moved before 
approval of vouchers. 

January 8th, 1992 minutes were approved on a motion by Don Johnson 
and seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Bob Sheffers presented his report and a map. A work load key and 
a list of the tasks that were performed were presented. Mr. 
Sheffers explained the map and monumentation being completed now. 
He stated he feels very confident that the work from River Falls to 
the St. Croix River can be finished this year, with some discussion 
with the Committee on this. Mr. Sheffers stated there are 3 
different options possible. The first one to complete Clifton this 
year; the second is to do some more work in the eastern part of the 
County, such as along CTH cc because of future construction planned 
there. The third is to finish Clifton and to use the rest of the 
budget on CTH cc. Bob reviewed the sections that need to be 
completed yet. Discussion regarding doing some work in the eastern 
part of the County. 

Motion by Don Johnson to accept the surveyor's report; seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Mr. Sheffers presented a document completed by Erik Felt on global 
positioning. Erik stated that he and Bob will be in Eau Claire for 
a joint county meeting on global positioning systems (GPS) on 
Friday. They are hoping to get a group of points together and have 
them set all at the same time. The more points that can be set, 
the lower the cost will be. Erik explained the proposed procedure. 
More information will be presented later. 
The next meeting date is February 26th at 7:00 p.m. and March 16th 
at 7:00 p.m. Other meeting dates were set for April 15th at 7:00 
p.m. and May 13th at 7:00 p.m. 

Motion by Don Johnson to 
seconded by George Petaja. 

approve the vouchers 
Motion carried. 

as presented; 

Wieser Concrete Products, Inc. - conditional use permit for mineral 
extraction in Salem Township. Public hearing notice was read. 
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Proposals of the project were distributed. Todd Glaus stated they 
were here on behalf of Wieser's to get the conditional use permit 
to open up another quarry. The present quarry has been exhausted. 
It would be the same type of quarry previously - a dolomite rock 
quarry. The dolomite extraction would be used in the precast 
operations and has been supplying local ready-mix companies. 
Extraction location, roads to be affected, plans for present and 
long range plans are included in the application. Discussion 
regarding locations of roads, etc. on a 10 year old photo. The 
location of the proposed road was discussed. 

Ralph Matzek, Chairman of Salem Township was present to ask about 
road intersection laws. He also· discussed concern for road 
repairs. 

Greg Gappa, County Engineer stated that he went out to the site and 
to the south there is approximately 350 to 400' of site distance 
and since it is a·town road and the traffic will be slow, he did 
not see a vision problem for putting an intersection where Wieser 
is proposing. Greg stated that he sees some serious problems there 
as the hillside is steep. Discussion regarding the proposed road. 
The road will be secondary; the quarry operation will start first. 

Steve reviewed the staff report. (Report filed with application.) 
Steve stated he had some concerns on where the stripping piles are 
going to be placed. He recommends that this is clarified now. It 
looks like some of them will be placed on slopes that are 1 to 1. 
He reinforced Mr. Gappa's findings that the driveway should 
approach at right angles of the highway. Steve stated a permanent 
bench mark needs to be established so depths of excavation can be 
followed. s·teve recommended some screening specifications be 
completed. Mr. Wieser stated that the staking will be completed. 
Steve also recommended that Mr. Wieser have his well water tested 
and that a condition of approval be placed for an archeology study 
to be done if necessary. 

Steve reported that a letter was received from the Pierce County 
Economic Development Corporation regarding the conditional use 
permit. Letter was read and will be placed with the file. The 
Corporation is in favor of granting the permit. 

The approval of the conditional use permit will be for 2 years and 
conditional use permits can be reviewed at any time. The policy 
currently requires a bond for $1,000.00 per operational acre be 
SD.bmitted. 

Bob Bulmer, Bay city, asked why municipalities were exempt from 
bonding and why the contractor needs to bond. Everyone should have 
to. Joe Rohl stated that this is not an issue right now. 
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Don Johnson asked about establishing the benchmark. 

Mr. Wieser stated that they plan on a 40 foot cut, but it could be 
deeper in the future. The concrete rock is in the top 40 feet and 
the next 40 feet is softer limerock. There is approximately 80 
acres there. Mr. Wieser stated they have been in the site they are 
in now for 5 years and used 2 acres. The township stated that they 
don't see any problems, but they are not sure at this point as no 
township meeting has been held yet. 

Motion by Don Johnson to grant the conditional use permit 
contingent upon approval of any other necessary permits and the 
archeological requirement, the staking of the contours and 
benchmark, the driveway entrance approval and bonding requirements 
be met (bond will be $10,000.00); seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Donald and Patti Jo seymour - conditional use permit for a day care 
center in Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was read. 
Donald Seymour was present to review the proposed plan. It is 
located in the Weberg Addition near the Prairie View School near 
CTH c and Hwy. 35. They are proposing to build a day care center 
on 2 lots and rough floor plans were presented. They also own 2 
lots were their residence is located now. A 36' x 72' building is 
being proposed. Plans will be drawn up by a registered architect 
and all State of Wisconsin and Dept. of Health and Social Services 
regulations will have to be followed. The license will start with 
40 children and they plan on employing 5 to 6 people for the 40 
children. Ages will be infants to grade school. currently, Mrs. 
Seymour has been taking care of children like this for the past 15 
years and has been licensed by the State for 8 children in their 
home. Location of the proposed building and the driveway were 
reviewed. 

Steve recommended that it be approved with a condition that the 
one-way driveway go into the lot as on the plan and that signs be 
erected as a one-way and a do not enter. 

Motion by Don Johnson that the conditional use permit be granted 
for the day care center with the condition that the drive be as 
drawn (one-way); seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

R. D. Zimmerman - conditional use permit for a lift and related 
structure in the St. Croix Riverway in Clifton Township. Public 
hearing notice was read. Mike Lloyd with Environmental Landscape 
representing Mr. Zimmerman was present to discuss proposed plans 
for the access system to a lake cabin which was purchased by Mr. 
Zimmerman. Several options were examined and the one option left 
is the lift system. He has been working with Steve on this. The 
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lake cabin has considerable slope toward it. Plans were submitted. 
Access with a roadway is not permissible with the Department of 
Natural Resources (DNR) . The lift system is called "Cliff 
Climber". Location was discussed. There would be limited tree and 
brush cutting where it is being proposed. The existing roadway has 
limited accessibility. Mr. Lloyd stated that this type of system 
would have low maintenance, a long life span and have a future 
resale value and most important it is handicap accessible. 
Construction and design of the lift was reviewed. A proposed 
landscape plan at the top was presented on the plan. 

Staff report was verbally relayed by Steve. He has been out on the 
site and stated it is very steep and the existing road looks more 
like a trench. The gravel that has been placed has all washed down 
bill and is piled up down at the base and to continue doing that 
~ould be a travesty. Steve stated that putting in stairs would be 
just as visible as the lift in regard to protecting the scenic 
easement. There will be very little tree cutting for installation. 
It will be placed in the same location as the existing erosion that 
was the driveway. Steve feels this would be the best alternative 
and the granting of this approval would be a good idea. He has 
discussed this with DNR and feels that no structure should be 
allowed at the top of the hill as it would be considered a building 
and no buildings are allowed that do not met the setback from the 
bluffline. Some kind of a small platform would have to be allowed 
for access to the lift. They are proposing to do some restoration 
work on the erosion spot to clean it up. Mr. Lloyd stated that it 
'dill probably be seeded and an erosion control blanket over that. 

Steve stated that there is a non-code complying sewer system there 
and they want to upgrade the system. No system can be allowed as 
there could not be access for maintenance purposes. The only thing 
that can be done is to put in a sewage ejection pump and fire the 
sewage back up to the top of the hill and install a septic tank or 
whatever system that is allowed. 

Steve stated that the excavation for the posts for the lift is not 
a problem, but that the excavation for the trench for the sewage 
force main would be a problem. In the spring, the restoration has 
to be reviewed and Steve proposes that as a condition the staff is 
allowed to decide, based on field conditions where the force main 
is to be placed. The pipes could be placed on the lift or in the 
scar of the erosion and follow it up the hill. This will require 
an approval by the Dept. of Industry, Labor and Human Relations. 
Mr. Lloyd stated that they would prefer to place it in the ground 
for aesthetic and functional reasons. 

Discussion regarding a steel tank and the township approval for 
this project. 
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Motion by George Petaja to approve the conditional use permit based 
on the conditions by the staff for restoration work on the erosion 
scar, placement of the lift, an off-load ramp to get off at the end 
and the approval of the staff on determination on location of the 
sewage pipe and contingent upon any other necessary permits; 
seconded by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Dennis Erickson - approval for preliminary large lot certified 
survey map in Clifton. Township. 

Staff recommendation is that the layout of the lots look reasonable 
and the layout of the street is good. It is in an area where there 
shouldn't be any erosion problems. Steve recommended that in the 
construction of the road, if it is observed that the road 
construction is concentrating run-off, adequate provisions must be 
taken to disperse the run-off so that it doesn't concentrate and 
cause any erosion problems. Mr. Erickson stated that he will have 
Frank Ogden do the design work on the road. Discussion regarding 
design work and approval by the County Engineer and Soil 
Conservation Service. 

George asked about the end of road between lots 8 and 9, the east 
end of the cul-de-sac. The property lines were reviewed and access 
to land past the lots. 

Discussion regarding subdivision verses large parcel certified 
survey maps and the ordinance and State codes. The County 
ordinance was reviewed. Park fees were discussed. 

The egress on the County road was questioned and this should be 
. addressed. Three roads will egress to the County road. Mr. 
Erickson stated that Clifton Township has looked at the roads and 
that it will be built to town road standards and will be 
blacktopped; gravel will be placed this year and the blacktopping 
in 1993. Mr. Erickson noted that LeRoy Peterson, Chairman of 
Clifton Township has not made any commitment to accept the road 
yet. George asked if there was anything in the covenants that will 
deal with the maintenance of the road before it is taken over by 
the Township. Joe suggested that it be seriously considered that 
an addition to the covenants be made for the maintenance of the 
roads as townships do not have to take over priv~te roads. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the preliminary CSM with the 
mentioned conditions; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Joe wanted the 
conditions clarified: County and scs approval of the road plan; 
lots 2 & 12 access to public road approval; road maintenance 
covenants with staff approval and that the covenants be adopted and 
recorded. Don Johnson stated it is a good policy to have a handle 
on the built road and the blacktop so the purchasers of the lots 
know what their costs will be. Mr. Erickson stated that the cost 
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of the road will not be paid by the purchasers of the lots. 
Motion carried. 

Non-metallic reclamation code - Steve presented minutes from the 
public hearing. Steve stated that the issue regarding the bonding 
for government and municipalities being exempt should be discussed 
and he stated that the reason for this is that those agencies do 
not go bankrupt, but that do pay the fees. Steve reviewed the 
issue regarding the 23 page ordinance verses the one page we have 
now. This is for clarity and that everyone will know the rules and 
regulations. 

Scott Schoepp, El Paso Township stated that we need to know how to 
reclaim these sites and there is nothing in the existing ordinance. 

Steve suggested that both the ordinance and code be updated at the 
same time and that the setbacks should be established now. 
Discussion regarding setting up a sub-committee and w::w should 
serve on this committee. 

Steve relayed the options left at this point: to send the proposed 
code as it is to the County Board or review all the comments from 
the public hearing and propose any revisions that are found there 
and bring it back to the Committee to review again and to have a 
draft revision of the zoning ordinance at the same time, then go 
back to public hearing again. The staff could do it or have the 
sub-committee do the drafting. He suggested that the sub-committee 
reviews what is proposed outside of the public hearing and take 
their comments and go over what is proposed, see if the ideas could 

·be improved, then the staff will bring it back to the Committee and 
then public hearing. 

Jim reminded the Committee that the contractors should not be 
writing the regulations. Joe stated that these bonds for the 
smaller contractor has to be considered. 

Joe will bring a· list of names back for the sub-committee to 
comment on proposals and set direction. 

Steve relayed to the Committee to someone has inquired whether a 
"pick your own" agricultural operation needs a special permit. He 
stated that he has reviewed the code and could not find anyplace 
where it would require a permit. It is a permitted use and you 

-simply just do it. It is Steve's opinion that, "pick your own" 
operations are permitted uses and would require no permit if the 
crop is grown on the property. Never has a permit been required 
before. Road side parking should be dealt with. Advice should be 
offered that there be no road side parking because of traffic 
safety. 
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Lengthy discussion regarding road side parking and interpretations 
on this type of questions being presented to the Committee. 

Motion by Don Johnson that no permit should be required for this 
type of operation; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Steve presented a letter that he has written because a change in a 
business operation has taken place in Trenton Township which is a 
violation. The Board in the past has permitted a business in a 
Residential district with a special exception permit. A video 
rental business has been added to the TV repair business. The 
proposed letter was read. Lengthy discussion on the history of the 
property and business and the ordinance restrictions. The letter 
will be sent. 

Steve reviewed another case regarding property in Diamond Bluff 
where sewage was running out the back of the home and an addition 
was placed on the·mobile home without a permit. Steve stated he 
ordered the system to be upgraded and it wasn't done as the owner 
was running back and forth to Arizona. Then the property switched 
ownership. The town complained again. A permit was then taken out 
for the septic system, but they weren't getting the system done. 
The tanks have been installed, but Steve has recommended that 
Corporation Counsel still prosecute because of lack of permits. 
When he was there for inspection, he noted a problem with the 
building sewer, not in compliance, so an order was issued and 
referred to the state inspector. Steve wanted the Committee to be 
aware of the situation. 

Steve presented another case where he will be ordering a system to 
be replaced which · he found when he went out to the adjoining 
property for a soil on-site. No complaint was received; he is 
ordering it himself. Steve told a story about the soil on-site and 
the fioodplain situation. 

Don asked about the Hoyer property east of Bay City. Steve stated 
that everyone has attorneys working on the situation. 

Steve told the Committee that the WCCA organization has sent out a 
survey regarding plan approval on plans that are currently approved 
only by DILHR. The State is offering what is called "agent status" 
to the Counties for a particular system. Plan review fees would be 
the Counties monies then. Steve wanted the Committee's input on 
this. He reported that the staff does not have the time to take on 
this added work load or needs the additional responsibilities. 
Steve reviewed the positive and negative aspects to "agent status". 
Jim reinforced Steve's report. A letter will be sent stating that 
the County does not have sufficient staff time to handle plan 
approvals. 
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Joe brought up the issue regarding the letter from Mr. Tegeler's 
attorney. 

Discussion regarding Mr. Halvorson's airport request. 

ill Schroeder has responded to Steve's first letter. A revised 
cartified survey map has been received showing one lot instead of 
two lots. Steve reviewed what has been happening. The lot line 
setbacks were discussed. Lengthy discussion regarding no permits 
for the structure, frontage roads, property 1 ines, fines and 
setting precedence. This will be sent to Corporation Counsel for 
· eview. 

Lm reported that a draft recreational plan has been sent to the 
)wnships and municipalities. Only one township has responded to 

~nis. River Falls Township is interested in participation. Jim 
hopes this will be presented to the County Board by April. This 
will allow municipalities to request grant monies. 

Jim reported that the Department has some problems under the Hays 
Study. It was done in 1985 and only one person was interviewed; 
the zoning administrator. Since then we have gone from 2 staff 
people to 18. Jim reviewed some of the placements of jobs. Jim 
has suggested, with the approval of the Solid Waste Management 
Board, that a complete reevaluation of the Department be completed 
by the Hays Group. Jim has a report to present to the Personnel 
Committee tomorrow. 

Motion by George Petaja that a resolution be sent to the Personnel 
Committee that the Land Management Department be reevaluated; 
seconded by Don Johnson. Discussion where the resolution is 
suppose to go to first. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to convene into closed session under ss 
19.85 (1) (c) for employee performance evaluation; seconded by Don 
Johnson. Motion carried. 

Motion carried to convene into open session. 

Motion carried to adjourn. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister (from tape recording) 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 24, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 26th day 
of Februar·y, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
courthouse in Ell$worth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of February 3rd & 12th minutes 
- .set date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Milo & Roberta Gray - conditional use for a bed 
and breakfast - River Falls Township 

7:25 p.m. - Harold & Jan Stark - conditional use renewal for 
auto repair shop - Gilman Township 

S'i'EVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss William Holst's demolition debris site -
Diamond Bluff Township 

- discuss conditional use permit for Robert 
Tharalson - Trenton Township 

- Jean .Jackish - floodplain issue - Trenton Township 

- any othe.r business to properly come before the 
Committee. and adj ::mrnment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce c6unty, Wjsconsin 

: ~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Count:y 
February 20, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 26th day 
of February, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of February 3rd & 12th minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Milo & Roberta Gray - conditional use for a bed 
and breakfast - River Falls Township 

7:25 p.m. - Harold & Jan Stark - conditional use renewal for 
auto repair shop - Gilman Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Jean Jackish - floodplain issue - Trenton Township · 

- discuss William Holst's demolition debris site -
Diamond Bluff Township 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



The Land Management committee met on the 26th day of February, 1992 
at 7: 0 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom 
and Rich Ruemmele arriving at 7:20 p.m. 

Others present: 
list. 

Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and see attached 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the February 3rd and 12th meeting 
minutes; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Next meeting date was moved to March 23rd at 7:00p.m. April 15th, 
May 13th and June 9th were scheduled for future meeting dates. 

Milo and Roberta Gray - conditional use permit for a bed and 
breakfast in River Falls Township. Public hearing notice was read. 
Mr. Gray stated that it will consist of 3 bedrooms. The Township 
has already granted approval with condition that the driveway be 
moved for better visibility and the septic upgraded. Mr. Gray 
stated that Walter Burcaw, State Building Inspector has been out to 
inspect the home and only needs a few additions, such as fire 
extinguishers. Neighbors have signed a positive petition. Staff 
report was read and is attached to property file. Letter from 
River Falls Town Board was read. The driveway did not have a 500 
foot vision clearance, so the driveway will be relocated. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Town Board stated that the bed and 
breakfast will be an asset to the community and noted the 
conditions regarding the driveway and septic system upgrading. 
Marilyn Koch, Realtor, stated a certified survey map has been 
completed and will be submitted soon. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the conditional use permit for the 
bed and breakfast with the condition that the driveway be relocated 
and the septic system upgraded; seconded by George Petaja. Motion 
carried. -

Steve handed out a brochure on a zoning seminar in Madison. 

George stated that a letter will be coming from Bill Warner 
regarding changes in business request procedures. 

Harold and Jan Stark - conditional use renewal for auto repair shop 
in Gilman Township. The original permit was issued on 02-08-88 and 
renewed on 02-06-90. The staff report was read and attached to the 
file. Steve stated that there are a few pieces of machinery and 
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cars around and someone has stated that it is beginning to 
little junky. Steve commented that it looks like a 
homestead and the general area is not in the best condition 
as being orderly, but is typical of this type of business. 

look a 
normal 
as far 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the conditional use renewal for 
Harold and Jan Stark; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Discussion 
regarding any changes in the original conditions because of the 
comment made to Steve that it was beginning to look like a junk 
yard. Steve stated that the machinery and vehicles in the area are 
being worked on. There was discussion regarding a violation or 
improper work being done when a conditional use permit is issued 
and how it would be handled. Motion carried. 

B:ill Holst - demolition debris site in Diamond Bluff Township. Mr. 
Holst was present to state that he started the work the 1st part of 
September or October and then the DNR wanted 3 more boring pits 
which were dug. Cedar Corporation had inspected them. Jack Tritt, 
DNR had then stated he wanted more borings. Mr. Holst stated that 
the fabric is in place and some of the riprap is there, but the 
project has been "froze out" and that he could not go in to finish 
it. The pond is also frozen and he doesn 1 t want to do anymore work 
on it now or else he would destroy the liner. Mr. Holst stated 
that Jack Tritt had agreed with him and he has received a written 
permit from DNR. A site inspection was made by Mr. Tritt on 
February 7th and a site report was completed. Mr. Holst presented 
the report and no violations were noted. 

Mr. Holst stated that the County has not come up with a legal 
opinion on how to handle the bonding issue yet and he felt that he 
should not have to pay anymore legal fees to figure this out for 
the County. The 2nd $10,000.00 is due March 8th. 

Motion by George Petaja to forward this issue to the Solid Waste 
Management Board; seconded by Don Johnson. Don Nelson, Chairman of 
Trimbelle Township stated that the Township relies on this demo 
landfill and will need to use the site. George stated this will be 
placed on the agenda for the Solid Waste Management meeting. 
Motion carried. 

Robert Tharalson was present to present a plan for his TV repair 
shop that was apparently presented at the initial hearing for the 
conditional use permit that was granted on 07-19-88. There is no 
copy of the draft plan in the original file. Steve stated there 
was a complaint and a change in the use and wanted to know if it 
was legal. Steve read the minutes from the 07-19-88 meeting for 
the original request. Steve reviewed the file records. Mr. 
Tharalson stated he purchased the land intending this type of 
business. Steve stated that the conditional use permit should not 
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have been issued under the current code. Letter from Steve dated 
01-28-92 to Mr. Tharalson was read. Mr. Tharalson stated those 
plans were submitted to the Committee at the initial meeting. 
Chuck Kline will be contacted. Ed Hass and Francis Couslon were 
contacted and they could not remember any specific details 
regarding the video sales. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to move this i tern to the next Land 
Management meeting after further investigation with a 30 day appeal 
notice from that meeting datej seconded by Don Johnson. Motion 
carried. 

Jean Jackish was present to review history of their property on 
Trenton Island. It was purchased in 1974 and they placed a 
recreational vehicle on it in 1976 and it has been there 
continuously. There were no mobile homes north of their property 
at that time on Blue Haven Road. She stated in 1987 she had 
contacted the zoning office to place on mobile home on pilings and 
install a new septic system, the same as everyone else had done. 
She was told to go ahead with her plans. A contractor was then 
hired and pilings were placed there. In February 1988, a written 
notification was sent to them regarding multiple violations. They 
reviewed this with Mr. Perry Dahl, Zoning Administrator at that 
time, and reminder him of the verbal clearance. In April 1988, 
they applied for a special exception permit and it was denied. She 
stated they wanted nothing more than what had been going on in the 
area. 

Mrs. Jackish presented photos of the properties just north of their 
property showing additions and changes that have been made on that 
property and also other photos. She explained that they were 
ordered by the Committee to remove the mobile home and pilings 
while 3 homes placed north of their property are now full-time 
homes. Their mobile home is beyond repair and the taxes have been 
lowered. Mrs. Jackish asked that everyone be treated fairly. 

Joe relayed that this issue cannot be discussed relating to the 
ordinance and violations. 

Mrs. Jackish stated that she has contacted the Governor's office 
and he is aware of the situation. 

Louie Campbell asked about the members that will be serving on the 
Solid Waste Management Board after the election. 

Steve stated that the garage sale/shoe repair business in River 
Falls Township will probably require a public hearing. He will 
make a report at the next meeting. 
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Joe asked about a letter being sent to Mr. Tegeler. 

Steve announced that he has received an archeology study of Lake 
Pepin and invited everyone to review it. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 18, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of March, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of February 26th minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 
- County Surveyor reports 

- discussion/decision of uniform numbering system 
problems 

- certified survey map approval for Glen Wiese - Clifton 
Township 

- preliminary plat approval for Kenneth & Elizabeth 
Halvorson - Martell Township 

- discuss/decision on conditional use permit for Robert 
Tharalson - Trenton Township 

- Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist - land modern
ization report 

- approval of Pierce County outdoor recreational plan 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning 
Pierce 

Administrator 
County, ~· consin 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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March 13, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of March, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Approval of February 26th minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 
- County Surveyor reports 

- discussion/decision of uniform numbering system 
problems 

- certified survey map approval for Glen Wiese - Cl~tton 
Township 

- preliminary plat approval for Kenneth & Elizabeth 
Halvorson - Martell Township 

- discussjdecision on conditional use permit for Robert 
Tharalson - Trenton Township 

- Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist - land modern
ization report 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

The Land Management Committee met on the 23rd day of March, 1992 at 
7:00p.m. in the county Board room in the courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom 
and Rich Ruemmele arriving at 7:29 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

The agenda items and number system was canceled. Jim Hulbert 
announced a letter from Rob Chambers and a couple of workshops to 
be discussed under any other business. 

Future meeting dates were announced for April 15th, May 13th, and 
June 9th. 

Motion by George Petaj a to approve vouchers; seconded by Don 
Johnson. Motion carried. 

February 26th minutes were presented. Motion by Don Johnson that 
the minutes be amended to read, "Steve was to contact the people 
that signed the draft plan that was submitted at the original 
hearing for Robert Tharalson's conditional use permit;" seconded by 
Ed Sjostrom. Discussion regarding the type of business that was 
mentioned in the minutes. Motion was amended by Don Johnson that 
the minutes read, "Robert Tharalson provided a copy of the plan for 
this TV and video shop, which he stated was presented at the 
initial hearing," instead of, "Robert Tharalson was present to 
present a plan for his TV repair shop that was apparently presented 
at the initial hearing for the conditional use permit that was 
granted on 07-19-88;" seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Surveyors report: Bob Sheffers stated that drafting of tie sheets 
and each days activities is spelled out on the report. Bob 
Sheffers reviewed his report. 

Bob Sheffers suggested that we wait and see what happens they are 
when done working in Clifton township, then decided where to go 
next. 

George Petaja wants a schedule of projected work so that they'll 
know where the surveyors can be located. Discussion regarding 
flight planning and GPS monuments. 

Erik Felt stated he, Jim Hulbert, and Bob Sheffers met with a 
steering committee of our County and surrounding Counties with 
cooperation with DOT, District 6 in Eau Claire will be providing 
information on any monuments in Pierce County that are pre-



established. He stated we don't know if we can use them; we can if 
they are' fairly new and set with accuracy. This would save the 
County money. 

Joe Rohl asked about the transfer of records - Bob Sheffers stated 
all files are filed in the County office now. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the surveyors report; seconded 
by Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Erik Felt was present to say issues will be coming up this week and 
next week regarding addresses with the 425/426 telephone exchange. 
We have 2/3 of 425/426 and St. Croix County has the other 1/3 of 
telephone listing. Wisconsin Bell needs to verify this listing. 
Listing might not be accurate but Wisconsin Bell will be sending 
Pierce County a listing for verification and will be sending every 
township listings and Erik stated that should be corrected by each 
specific township. He suggests the townships sign a responsibility 
statement. Discussion from Law Enforcement to verify now and then 
when the list comes, but Erik suggests to wait until the list comes 
and then have the townships verify. 

Motion by George Petaja to direct Erik to contact the townships and 
to have the townships verify the listing for the 425/426 exchange; 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Discussion regarding exchange. Motion 
carried. · 

Certified Survey Maps approval - Glen Wiese of Clifton Township. 
Jim Weber presented a 4 lot CSM map off of Valley View Road. Mr. 
Weber stated some soil borings were taken for septic systems. The 
first access creates a common driveway to lot 2 and 3. The 
Township Chairman was out on site and did approve the access. 
Steve Raith stated that he has been on site and he sees no 
problem. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve CSM for Glen Wiese; seconded by 
George Petaja. 

Discussion about erosion problems. Steve Raith stated that he sees 
no real problems, but an erosion control plan for construction of 
the roadway and new driveway should be submitted. Covenants should 
state that there can be no access to the town road except the 
driveway that is on the map. Covenants should clearly state who's 
responsible for maintenance. Covenants should be recorded with the 
lots. Bob Sheffers stated that the CSM has been re-reviewed and 
all conditions have been met and he is giving his approval now. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to the amend motion to include covenants 
and an erosion control plan. Motion carried. 

Kenneth and Elizabeth Halvorson's preliminary map in Martell 
Township. Dave Johnson, surveyor from Scofield and Johnson 
presented Preliminary Maps for 8 lots. Mr. Johnson staked the 
total proposal is 2-4 lot CSM's. Discussion regarding state laws 



for CSM's. Steve Raith stated he went out to the site and it is at 
the general sloping area. It will be subject to the passing of 
soil tests - covenants with lot 1 and 8 that no driveways go out to 
state Highway 29, erosion control plans for driveway and public 
road as it is built. Steve presented a field report which is 
attached to the file copy. Steve verbally read the report. Jerry 
Cohn of Lionel Ind., has a purchase agreement from Halvorson's to 
subdivide the property. This has not been presented to Martell 
Township yet. A limited access symbol will be placed on a map to 
restrict access to State Highway 29. It was suggested they have 
covenants and an erosion control plan. Mr. Johnson stated the road 
will be built to township standards, but George Petaja stated that 
covenants will be needed until township takes over. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the preliminary CSM; seconded by 
Don Johnson. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding the easement for driveway access. Steve Raith 
stated if a driveway makes a lot land locked, except for easement, 
then the land owner could have problems if the town comes in to 
take over the roadway later. Problems may be encountered if the 
easement isn't a full 66'. 

Discussion regarding decision on conditional use permit for Robert 
Tharalson of Trenton Township. Mr. Tharalson wants to address the 
committee to prove that he intended to have a TV/Video repair shop. 
A letter was read from Chuck Kline, who was Chairman of the 
Committee when original permit was granted. Mrs. Tharalson stated 
they have letters from neighbors. Letter from Harvey E. and Edith 
Baggie was read. Letters from Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Bergo , Mr. Lynn 
Hanson, Mr. and Mrs. Frank Schommer, George Haling, Charlotte 
Mahler, Tom Hughes were read. A petition from the neighbors was 
presented and a letter from Trenton Town Board, steve Thoms was 
read stating no objections to the business. A newspaper clipping 
was presented from Crossroads, dated March 28, 1990. 

Don Johnson stated that there were other people at the last town 
board meeting and there was no opposition to this business. 

Steve Raith stated that the conditional use process used is not 
specified in the ordinance. When a law is written it is to be 
followed. He feels there have been problems in the past and the 
use has been changed. The use specified in the CUP has to be 
followed because the ordinance does not allow the use under current 
code wording in a residential zone. He stated that he feels 
evidence clearly points to what was said. Two things clearly state 
that eventually they hoped to add video rentals and the plan that 
stated Bob's TV & Video. Video could mean repair video recorders 
or it could mean video rentals. Neighbors stated they remember Mr. 
Tharalson asked for video rentals. If so, it should have been 
placed in the conditions . 

Discussion regarding what video actually means and complaints being 
made. 



Bob Lansing, a neighbor, stated that Mr. Tharalson appears to have 
a problem due to lack of recording information, but he supports Mr. 
Tharalson. 

Jim Hulbert feels we have to be consistent and asked when Trenton 
adopted County Zoning. When did the township zone the property 
residential? This is a business in a residential zone. Mr. 
Tharalson stated that he purchased the land before it was zoned, 
but didn't get the permit before the zoning took effect. Kelly 
Knutson, a neighbor, stated he feels Bob stated that he was given 
permission and is in favor of his business. He stated also that 
someone goofed by not putting it on paper. 

Discussion regarding granting the permit legally or not. 
Schroeder of Trenton township stated note taking could 
problem. It's clearly evident what the intention was. 

Steve Raith explained the choices and appeal process. 

Bill 
be a 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to refer this issue to Corporation Counsel 
and that the board would move or not with a decision on April 15th; 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Erik Felt was present to update the Committee on the aerial photos 
that will be taken. The flight photos will include 1''=400 uf 
aerial coverage of the entire county and that we could do all our 
land record projects from these. The cost would be minimal. 

Erik Felt has proposed FAA help, Army Corps, but feels its better 
to do it ourselves and that it will not take a lot of time and 
knows they'll be in the right location. He does have county 
volunteers. We can't count on grant monies anymore. We'll have 
the best grant application and there will be multiple county 
involvement. 

Discussion regarding casting on monument to western Wisconsin GPS 
monument. Goal as a group and cooperation effort. 

Approval of the outdoor recreational plan - Jim Hulbert reviewed 
that the Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission assisted us 
in preparing the required revisions of the Pierce County Outdoor 
Recreation Plan. We have to do a plan for five years. County and 
municipalities are not eligible for grant funding unless they have 
an approved plan. If approved tonight, it goes to the County Board 
April 21st for approval. Some municipalities have approved 
already. Grants are due in June, and plan has to be approved 
before grants can be submitted. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the outdoor plan; seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Bob Chambers of Clifton Township had 
approached him regarding critical watershed planning for the 
Kinnickinnic River Valley. Jim had referred him to the Land 



Conservation Department, as they are ordinarily the agency involved 
in the process. Mr. Chambers appeared before the Land Conservation 
Department to inquire about their interest in a project. The Land 
Conservation Department, however, could not assume additional work 
at this time. Jim feels that there may be some benefits in the 
critical watershed planning process, especially since Clifton 
Township, River Falls Township, and the City of River Falls are 
actively working on other aspects of planning and control of the 
Kinnickinn·ic River Valley. Jim will invite Dan Simonson, DNR 
Watershed Coordinator, to speak to the Land Management Committee 
regarding the program. 

Jim Hulbert submitted his request to attend a series of workshops 
at the Minneapolis Environmental Exposition for four days, April 
23rd-26th, which deals with a lot of issues we are dealing with 
currently. The total bill for the workshops would be $300.00-
$400.00. 

Motion by Don Johnson to send Jim Hulbert to the Environment 
Exposition 1992; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Steve Raith presented a setback issue on the Mississippi River of 
a lot 200 feet deep. A private access road is here. Discussion 
regarding setbacks. The Committee feels the policy should be the 
same as the public road setback. 

steve Raith presented a proposal regarding Bill Schroeder's CSM 
that the front lot and lot division be changed. Discussion 
regarding access, easements and side yard setbacks. This will be 
placed on next month's agenda with Corporation Counsel review. 

Joe Rohl stated that Mr. Tegler recorded a site number for his 
airstrip and he checked out application process. 

Motion by George Petaja to draft a letter to send to FAA to modify 
approval policy for FAA sites in Pierce County and the State of 
Wisconsin with committee approval; seconded by Don Johnson. Motion 
carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 13, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day 
of April, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
-Nomination and.election of Committee officers 
- Approval of March 23rd minutes and vouchers 
- Set date of next meeting 
- County Surveyor reports 

7:10 p.m. - Enebak Construction, agent for Stanley Boles, condi
tional use permit for mineral extraction - Oak 
Grove Township 

7:25 p.m. - Donald & P.atti Jo Seymour - change in conditional 
use permit for day care center - Trenton Township 

7:35 p.m. - Darrell Hubbell - conditional use/special exception 
for grading and filling in the floodplain - River -
Falls Township 

- Dan Simonson, DNR, critical watershed program 

9ife Copy 
- Dennis Erickson, Lands, Inc. - certified survey map 

approval - Clifton Township 

Jerry Cohn - certified survey map approval - Martell 
Township County C!letk 1

.:1- Dnftc~ 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist - land records 
modernization 

motion to convene into closed session to discuss Robert 
Tharalson and William Schroeder situations under ss 
19.85 (1) (a), Wisconsin Statutes for the purpose of 
deliberating after a quasi-judicial hearing 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- permission to approve additional Land Management vehic~ 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Adm . . t or g to ay or a etter tomorrow H. RAITH ~ W kin d f b 
1n1s r . 

C t W 
. ~ . Prmted on Recycled Paper oun y, 1 ~vu 1n 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 10, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day 
of April, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

~:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
(I rr - Agenda revisions 
~-~~ - Nomination and election of Committee officers 

/JP ' 11 1"' k n """" - Approval of March 23rd minutes and vouchers 
t-Le"L l. ~ "'-''ftLC,E.- Set date of next meeting 

- County Surveyor reports 

7:10 p.m. - Enebak Construction, agent for Stanley Boles, condi
tional use permit for mineral extraction - Oak 
Grove Township 

7:25 p.m. - Donald & Patti Jo Seymour - change in conditional 
use permit for day care center - Trenton Township 

7:35 p.m. - Darrell Hubbell - conditional usejspecial exceptioD 
for grading and filling in the floodplain- River
Falls Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Dan Simonson, DNR, critical watershed program 

- certified survey map approval for Glen Wiese - Clifton 
Township 

- Dennis Erickson, Lands, Inc. - certified survey map 
approval - Clifton Township 

- Jerry Cohn - certified survey map approval - Martell 
Township 

- Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist - land records 
modernization 

- discuss Robert Tharalson - Trenton Township 

- discuss William Schroeder - Trenton Township 

- motion to convene into closed session under ss 19.85 
(1) (a), Wisconsin Statutes or the purpose of deliber
ating after a quasi-judicial hearing 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

-~ission to approve additional Land Management vehick 

;-}Yg~~~~oday for a;-~tter tomon:ow b f th - ~~ . --:n:'!ltie<P fffi~~d 'l'Tlpgroper 1.y come e ore e 
~ lttee an aajourn~ent 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANA(lli¥E~T & ~CORDS 
ZONING OFFICE ·. . .· •' ~ I .o l~ 
P.O. BOX 647 .<-~ "''""'~ """~ I 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 (!,{z,J;_ '.:1 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 6, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day 
of April, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of March 23rd minutes 
- Set date of next meeting 
- County Surveyor reports 

7:10 p.m. - Enebak Construction, agent for Stanley Boles, condi
tional use permit for mineral extraction - Oak 

.Grove Township 

7:25 p.m. - Donald & Patti Jo Seymour - change in conditional 
use permit for day care center - Trenton Township 

7:35 p.m. - Darrell Hubbell - conditional usejspecial exception 
for grading and filling in the floodplain - River 
Falls Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- Dan Simonson, DNR, critical watershed program 

- certified survey map approval for Glen Wiese - Clifton 
Township 

- Dennis Erickson, Lands, Inc. - certified survey map 
approval - Clifton Township 

- Jerry Cohn - certified survey map approval - Martell 
Township 

- Erik Felt, Land Manag·ement Specialist - land records 
modernization 

- discuss Robert Tharalson - Trenton Township 

- discuss William Schroeder - Trenton Township 

- motion to convene into closed session under ss 19.85 
(1) (a), Wisconsin Statutes or the purpose of deliber
ating after a quasi-judicial hearing 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- any other business to properly come before the 
ittee and adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
H · ~~TH Printed on Recycled Paper 
1-.dmlnlstr 
Countv. Wisconsin 
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(!{z~~ff~~ THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 15th day of April, 1992 at 
7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Don Johnson, Rich Ruemmele, Ed 
Sjostrom, and George Petaja arriving at 7:10 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister, Deb 
Wojtowski and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at 7:02 p.m. 

Agenda revisions: clo~edsession moved to first item and cancel 
Erik Felt and nominations •. -· -

Vouchers were presented. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve minutes of the March 23rdmeeting; 
·seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Bob Sheffers explained the GPS marking~. 

Motion by George Petaj a to approve vouchers; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. ,; Motion. carried. ;:-

Surveyors report was submitted. Motion by Don Johnson to accept 
the·'--reportsas 'Presented;- seconded by George· Petaja. ···Asked about 

. electronic distance measuring equipment rental'fees 'and possible· of· 
purcha~ing own equipment~- Motion carried. · 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele·to go into closed session ·to discuss. the 
Tharalson and Schroeder situations; seconded by Don Johnson. Roll 

· call vote; ··all ·voting yes. · Motion· carried.·· 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to reconvene into open .session; seconded-by · 
George Petaja. Roll call vote; all,·yes. Motion carried. 

Motion ·by GeorgePetaja that Deb Wojtowski and'Steve Raith cons-q.lt 
with Mr. William Schroeder and then with Joe Rohl to decide what 

··enforcement action or penalty will be determined; seconded by Don 
Johnson. 'Motion carried. · · · · · 

Enebak Construction, agent for· Stanley Boles·.'- conditional use 
permit for · mineral extraction in - Oak ·Grove Township. Mr. 
Dockstader was present to discuss plans. Two different areas are 
needed to get material for reconstruction of Highway 35. They have 
met with DNR and received-their approval and also has Wisconsin DOT 
approval. Steve has been to the site.··· Plans were submitted that 

' show disturbed areas and also. :.show-~ erosion control measures; 
existing grades and final grades are shown in relation to the road. 
They will not be creating a pond. They·will use existing topsoil 

·-· 



Land Management Committee Meeting Minutes - April 15, 1992 
Page 2 
-------------------------------------------------------------------
to restore the sites. Site #1 is the main site •. The north site, 
proposed site #2 is a possibility depending on yardage required by 
the State. Both sites are adjacent to the project, so the areas 
would be disturbed anyway. No crushing operations are proposed -
just excavating for fill. Paul Lindquist, adjoining property 
owner, stated he's not looking forward to it, but no objections at 
this time. 

Staff report was presented and read. by steve Raith. (Report 
attached to the file.) Erosion could be a problem and the site has 
been review~d by the Soil Conservation Service. Letter from Louie 
Barber, scs, was read. Channel location was discussed. Mr. 
Dockstader stated that the DNR stated they could not go below the 
channel. Archeology approval will be met. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve conditional use permit provided 
conditions are met form scs and staff report; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Type of bond was questioned •. Bond will be for $10,000.00 and is 
held until vegetation is established. Jim Hulbert stated generally 
a performance bond is required, made out to Pierce County and will 
need to.be approved by Corporation counsel. · 

Steve Raith stated we'll need a.cross-sec~ion of .. the stream~b~d.at 
100 foot intervals. 

. . .· . . 

Donald and Patti Seymour - change in original condi tionc:tl use · 
request·- TJ:enton Township,. were not pre~~nt. 

Darrell Hubbell·- conditional .usefspeci~i .. exception permit ,for 
grading and filling in the floodplain in· River. Falls Township. 
Darrell Hubbell was present with elevation plans. Soil test.has 
been ·completed and approved. Gary Lepak, DNR has approved the fill 
and Mr. Hubbell's proposal is to move ~ house there. He has all 
p'ermits required for .moving the house. 

Duane Driscoll of River Falls presented. pictures of. what the 
property looks like when water is there. Darrell Hubbell stated 
Gary Lepak said it drains 1,000 acres. Mr. Driscoll asked if River 
Falls Township could be liable for his .flood damage and what will 
stop someone else from filling-in the floodplain. He also asked if 
a time could be·set to refurnish the house; a-100 year old home
neighboring property's have $100,000 ~omes. 

Bruce Meents of River Falls, who is an adjoining property owner, 
stated that he has seen water in the·flat.area·and·water running·· 
over Daisy Lane and is concerned about moving in the house and 
visual appearances of the home. He requests someone from the 

--· 



Land Management Committee Meeting Minutes 
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April l.S, 1992 

Township and the County look at. what would make sense to the 
community. 

Rollie Johnson of River Falls agrees with Mr. Driscoll and Mr. 
Meents and stated that part of 920th has been lost from flooding a 
couple of years ago and wonders if Mr. Hubbell has seen the 
watershed there. 

Mr. Meents asked about the septic. Mr. Hubbell stated it has 
passed for a conventional system. Mr •. Meents asked about sewage 
draining onto his land and into the dry run. Mr. Hubbell stated 
that it would not according to the laws. 

Louie Campbell of River Falls Townsh:i.p~·stat~d that a question~ has 
come up regarding setting precedent. and ,allowing other people to- do 
the same. Also concern regarding the-':bridge _on Daisy Lane and 
questions the filling that wouldincre~se the velocitythat could 
possi~ly do water damage to_ the_,bridge. ~· Question .regarding. the 
s.oil test being done on original ~.soils or fill soil. · Mr. Hubbell 
stated it is. original soils. Mi.' Meents ·as]ced _if the Township or 
the .County asked to see a sketch.of.how the house will.look when 
Mr ~-. HUb~ell is done •. · .David Meier of .. · Riv~r ,palls Township, who _is · 
directly west' ·of Mr~ ~Hubbell's.--~area'lias·,coricerns on _the,_effect of 
property values. · · " ... · ::::L~ · · .. _. · · ,: <-~··:~:,,~·±}: • . <. :-· - ·: 

Staf~report was presented. •·;,~steve~ ~aith -state¢[· that .. ):le has , been 
there· .. after .. the .. ·fill .. was· 'J:)rouglit:,."'on.:~tlieyf:d. te. ·.•. It, was .discussed 
'that no· more fill will be 'added=· ···'·steve read the letter from Gary 
Lepak, DNR. Steve summed-up Gary's report on the area filled in 
the floodfring~ and_the Department.has no .ob.jections.to the filling 
if none of the fill is pusl:led into the lol,r·_lying areas to the south 
and .the .east. ·(steve: stated .that .. it ,.is .not floodway, etc.). 
Discussion regarding· 100 ·,year .. ~flood .elevation and when the filling 
was. done. · · · · · - .· ··· ·-- ·. · _,. · · · :_ ~-; · 

Mr. Campbell· stated he has not.seen the-lot under water., but has 
seen the bridge under water •.. Steve Raith stated 26,000 square feet 
is the filled area. Basis of denials were discussed. 

Mr. Meents stated he has' lived there since 1948. The .railroad has 
had to do a lot of repairs to the abatement because of the .veioC!i ty 
of the water. ·· · · ·· ... -- · · 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to d~ny Mr. Hubbell's application for fill; 
. seconded by Don Johnson. Discussi~n regarding removal of the fill. 
·Motion carried. · · · 

Dap Simonson, from the Department of Natural Resources was present 
to present the Critical Watershed Program. Jim Hulbert stated he 
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invited Mr. Simonson so that everyone could be more aware of the 
program. Mr. Simonson stated the Department has multi-million 
dollar program to pay grants for non-point source problems, such 
as, farmland run-off, animal waste rUn-off, stream bank erosion, 
gully erosion and storm water run-off. The DNR contracts_with the 
County for non-point problems with planning phases and targets the 
funds. The goal is to protect water quality. The program is 
voluntary for landowners and Counties. Legislation passed is on 
the Governor's. desk now with new rules. Whatever is passed will be. 
administrated. 

Mr. Simonson stated he did note some sources affecting the Rush 
River when he was driving here. _The Land Conservation Department 
and the Soil Conservation Service workers usually approach the 
landowners. There is a small costs to the Counties; usually less 
then $1-:2,000.00 and costs are for surveying equipment/office 
equipment. DNR pays personnel expenses. Pierce County LCD has 

. notified the DNR that they do not want to be invql ved · in 'the 
program. The law says the contract would be with the County Board, 
but does needthe support of the LCD. ' 

Discussion regarding SB-282 rule. . Mr. Simonson revf~wed the 
counties that have projects with this program. ·Trempelea~ County --· 
leads with 2 1/2 million dollars received~ 

. . • ..: - . ··~. -·...... ,. _ ... "': .. =-~--_-,-;:~-· .. ? .. ·';.;(;.:~7:'.'·~~--f:< 
, 'The DNR needs a 'letter 'or call from. the LCD adminJ.strator statJ.:ng ·· ,. · · 

they have a project.· .County Board has to approve the projects fqr 
.a grant offer. · · 

Rob Chambers, from the Kinnikinnic Valley Land ower's Association 
.-w~s present-· to -state.that•the Kinnikinnic River is a great water 
source arid could use the cost sharing with the City of River Falls 

-and-DNR. He would like to-see PierceCounty to make application 
for the Kinnikinnic River. · · .... 

Doug Johnson stated_thatthis has been discussed at a: Clifton Town 
Board meeting and there was support for this· p~ogra,m. .• · '-

Discussion-regarding load work at LCD Department. 

Joe. Rohl asked if the Land Management Committee could send. a letter 
of intent to the DNR. It was directed that Don Johnson bring this 
up to_the Land Conservation Committee. 

Dennis Erickson - approval for certified survey maps in Clifton 
Township was present and stated that there is an addition of 
roadway covenants. Steve Raith stated no prol;>le~s - minor problems 
with the maps that need surveyor's corrections. Motion by George 
Petaja to approve the certified survey maps for Dennis Erickson 
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with approval by Mr. Sheffers; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 

Doug Johnson asked about the procedure of approvals for maps; the 
township has approved the preliminary maps, but not the final. 
Rich Ruemmeie amended the motion to include the township approval; 
seconded by George Petaja. Amended motion carried. Motion 
carried. 

Jerry Cohn, Lionel Industries - certified survey map approval -
Martell Township. David Johnson, Surveyor was present. Steve 
Raith stated no objection and the State needs to approve the 
driveway access. Mr. Johnson st~ted maps have been submitted to 
the State. Steve Raith presented a 2nd staff report. Steve stated 
basically the site met approvals for mound sites. He discussed the 
north CSM and water problems due to depths and his concerns over 
this potential problem to the below-grade foundations. Discussion 
regarding water liability and covenants to place the responsibility 
on the land purchaser. 

Steve Raith recommends that the Committee require a place or 
statement on the CSM's and discussion regarding placing this on the 
purposed covenants. Draft covenants will be submitted to Steve 
then sent for Corporation Counsel's review. This would be placed 
on the 29th agenda after review. 

Vehicle purchase discussion. · Motion by Rich Ruemmele to get bids 
for a 4-wheel drive vehicle; seconded by George Petaja. Motion 
carried. 

Steve Raith stated that some citizens have concern regarding 
lighting on a tower in River Falls. John Watschke from River Falls 
Township was p:resent. He submitted a letter to the Committee which 
stated that 7 people were in view of the tower and only one person 
r$cognized a notice. Issuance of a permit granted under public and 
semi-public uses. Minutes stated that Mr. Overbye stated it was 
for his private use ~o~.trucks in the cities. Use of the tower has 
been changed to a private company use. Minutes say unlighted tower · 
and now it's lighted. He has concern regarding notification of 
property owners and believes a business is being run from the 
property. The trucks are being'dispatched, equipment is being 
stored there, address and telephone number states a business at 
that address; pictures were presented. Maybe other locations could 
be used for communication. Has no objection to the operation of 
business, but objects to the view of the tower. Steve Raith stated 
that we followed standards for the· notification. Steve feels it is 
still· a public utility as it is using air space, which air is 
public use. Discussion regarding code, location of · the tower, 
notice in paper and notifications of property owners that can view 
the site~ Steve let Mr. Watschke know his appeal rights. It was 

II 
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suggested steve check the tape of the meeting regarding operating 
a business and the lighting. Discussion regarding operation of a 
business ,from a·home. 

Motion to adjourn by Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Don Johnson. 
Motion carried. Adjourned at 11:00 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 27, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 29th day 
of April, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Nomination and election of Committee officers 
- Approval of April 15th minutes 

7:05 p.m. -Jerry Cohn, Lionel Industries, Inc. - certified 
·survey map approval -Martell Township 

7:15p.m. - Rosies's Enterprises, Ltd., agent for Leo Odden
conditional use permit for mineral extraction -
Salem and Maiden Rock Townships 

7:30 p.m. - Richard & Beth Raebel - rezone - wetlands to up
lands - Diamond Bluff Township 

7:50 p.m. - Bob Sheffers - 4 lot certified survey map approval 
for Arthur Ulrich - Clifton Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss conditional use permit/conditions for 
Pierce County shooting range - Ellsworth Township 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management committee met on the 29th day of April, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ells
worth. 

··Members present: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Rita 
Kozak and George Petaja arriving at 7:25 p.m. · 

others present: Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and see attached 
list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

No agenda revisions. 

April 15th minutes were presented. Page 5 should read "received" 
a notice, not."recognized" a notice and page 2 should read 
"from" scs report, not "form" scs staff report. Motion by Rich 
Ruemmele to approve with corrections; seconded by Rita Kozak. 
Motion carried. 

Jerry Cohn, Lionel Industries. - approval of certified survey map 
in Martell Township. steve Raith reviewed the concern regarding 
the high water table for construction on lots. Jerry Cohn has 
provided a set of covenants. Debra Wojtowski has reviewed and 
commented that it accomplishes the intent even though she would 
have worded it a little differently. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the certified survey maps; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Discussion regarding approval of the 
maps because of the water conditions. Contours ·were ... ;-eviewed and 
discussion on location of pits arid location of home· sites.. Steve 
Raith stated his opinion is that.people will. be warned if the 
·covenants will be signed by each buyer. Mr. Cohn stated each 
buyer will have access to the covenants before purchase. Roll 
call vote was taken: Ed Sjostrom voted - yes, Joe Rohl voted -
yes, Rich Ruemmele voted - no and Rita Kozak abstained. Motion 
carried. Recorded copy of covenants will be sent to the office. 

Floor was open· for nomination of committee officers. Motion for 
Joe Rohl for Chairman by Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion to close nomination!>;:by George Petaja; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion· carried:- ···-=--

Nominations were open for Vice-Chairman. Nominations for George 
Petaja by Rita Kozak; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion by Ed 
Sjostrom to close; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Nominations were open for secretary. Motion by George Petaja to 
nominate Rich Ruemmele; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion by George 
Petaja to close nominations; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

9tfe C!op.y 
County Cfe"" ~~ D({lce 
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Rosie's Enterprises, Ltd., agent for Leo Odden- conditional use 
permit for mineral extraction in Salem and Maiden Rock Townships. 
Public hearing notice was read. Michael Reidinger from Rosie's 
Enterprises stated it is currently wooded with a road going up 
the hill. Their plans are to remove the topsoil and excavate the 
fill for the Rush River bridge project and a Highway 35 project. 
They need 35,000 yards of fill. The topsoil will be replaced and 
.seeded according to State standards. When completed there will 
be a meadow in the middle of the woods. Indian burial mounds are 
located near there, but they will not be working near them. They 
are working with steve Raith and the Soil Conservation Service 
on a dry run that is located there. If a temporary bridge has to 
be put in; Mr. Reidinger stated he will remove it upon comple
tion •. The profile map was presented and reviewed. 

Steve Traux, neighboring property owner, asked how long it would 
take. Mr. Reidinger stated they will be in there the first of 
June until the end of August or the first part of September. 
Then the topsoil will be replaced and the site seeded. Mr. Traux 
asked what hours will the trucks will be running. Mr. Reidinger 
stated 7:00-4:30 with no overtime, but there might be weekend 
work on Saturday if there are delays. Access will be on County 
Road A. 

· John CUddy from Salem Township, who is an adjoining owner stated 
he runs a blueberry operation from the middle of June through 
July where several thousand tourists come to pick blueberries. 
This is the second year open as an operation. He aiso sells 
raspberries in the middle of August until the frost comes and is 
concerned about the road being torn up and customers "dodging 
trucks." Mr. Reidinger stated 35,000 yards will be staggered 
about 150 loads a day and that if the road.is broke-up, the State 
will have to repair it. 

Steve Raith presented the staff report and verbally read it. 
Steve stated Louie Barber stated it would not be impossible to 
have practices reviewed by him. Discussion regarding access to 
County material. Steve stated that he has concerns regarding the 
archaeology test and tha~ there is no guarantee artifacts won't 
be missed. He has faith the contractor will do what he is sup
pose to do. A question asked regarding bidding of jobs before 
conditional use permit are granted. 

Ralph Matzek, Chairman of Salem has contacted the office and Mr. 
Ruemmele and stated a permit is needed from the township and he 
has no objection. steve Raith stated an old homestead .is there 
with a possible burial site. A bond will need to be posted. 
Total worked acreage will be approximately two acres in Salem 
Township and one acre in Maiden Rock Township. 
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Discussion regarding signs on the corner of town roads for warn
ing of trucks. 

Motion by George Petaja that the conditional use permit be grant
ed if conditions by Louie Barber, scs are met regarding erosion 
control and the drainage crossing, that township permits are 
received, bond is posted, and warning signs on Town and County 
roads are posted and with state approval; seconded by Rich Ruem
mele. Motion carried. 

Richard and Beth Raebel - rezone from wetland to upland in Dia
mond Bluff. Public hearing notice was read. Mrs. Raebel stated 
they purchased the land several years ago and that The Army 
Corps of Engineers have already placed fill there and they in
tended to build on it. They were told they needed elevations 
then to prove it is out of the floodplain. Mrs. Raebel stated 
they are requesting it be removed from floodplain to residential 
and this was done before Diamond Bluff had zoning. They own 8 -
40' lots and only need 100' frontage per lot and wants it granted 
for three building sites directly in front of the three homes 
behind the lots. Elevation maps were presented. Mrs. Raebel 
stated the DNR ha~ stated there is no problem as long as they met 
setbacks from the water. Steve stated no flood fringe area has 
been designated on the Mississippi River. 

Dan Krumholtz, Army Corps of Engineers was present to state 
permission basis was to place dredging there to maintain the 
channel. .·, 

Jim Hulbert stated the statement that it was done before Diamond 
Bluff had zoning does not matter because shoreland zoning was in 
effect there. 

Roger Wentz, Chairman of Diamond Bluff Township stated tne Com
mittee should seriously think about this before granting it, so 
that twenty years from now we don't get into trouble. He also 
stated he has seen the water up there in 1965. 

Barbara Carpenter, a member of the Township and adjoining proper
ty owner, ·stated she hates to see it open up to the public and 
hates to see the area destroyed. She questions sewage disposal, 
stability, etc. 

Roger Wentz stated a couple of years ago a wind storm cost the 
Corps a lot of money because of material that came off of the 
property. 

Mr. Krumholtz stated they did clean it up but the responsibility 
is the property. owners. 

t! 1 
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Cris Johnston, a nearby property owner, asked about the status of 
wetland verses upland. Steve stated that it is either wetland or 
non-wetland. Steve reviewed that the Corps has the right to 
place dredge where they want. 

Mr. Krumholtz, Army Corps, stated they do not always have that 
right; they had a long term plan for the site, which had already 
been disturbed, but it did not work as a long term plan because 
owner's were not interested in selling the lots to them. 

steve Raith stated there were some wetlands on the site. It is 
mapped as floodplain and maps were not amended by the Corps when 
they filled it. It is filled higher then the 100 year flood· 
elevation and now we have the owners applying for a rezone. 

Mr. Krumholtz stated owners are made aware that there might be 
local requi~ements they are responsible for. Mrs. Raebel stated 
there has been three owners since ~y Corps started the filling. 
Steve Raith replied that the current owners are responsible 
parties. Steve stated that shoreland ordinances have always been 
in effect in Diamond Bluff since 1968. Chis Johnston asked what 
happens to them if they placed a structure there. Jim Hulbert 
reviewed a past Corps situation regarding permits. Mr. Krumholtz 
stated the owner still has to comply with the local ordinances. 

Wayne Gilbertson, Eden Prairie, owns a lot between Raebel's and 
Johnston. He would like to see it stay as is and·that would be 
his first choice. 

Mrs. Raebel stated if anyone would like to see it stay as it is, 
it's up for sale and anyone could buy it. 

Diane Johnston asked how it would affect the public boat launch 
if the land is built on. 

Steve Raith asked Dan Krumholtz about the long term use of the 
site. 

Mr. Krumholt~ stated that it was meant for stockpiling for con
tractors to use as fill. Mrs. Raebel·stated they have never been 
asked to sell the fill. 

Jim Hulbert had concerns regarding stockpiling and protection 
against it going back into the River. 

Steve Raith stated he talked to the DNR today and read a letter 
that was received from Gary Lepak, DNR. They stated they are not 
in favor of this rezoning, but are not in a position to object. 
(Letter attached to the file.) It was mentioned in this letter 
that the study that the Army Corps of Engineers completed, called 
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the GREAT study, cost nine million dollars. 

Gene Sequin, Pierce County Conservation Committee stated that at 
the a spring conference he remembers hearing about support of the 
dredging being placed there and the selling of the sand that was 
placed there. Mrs. Raebel stated the Army Corps stated they were 
increasing the value of the property and when they were done 
placing the material there they could do what they wanted to with 
it. 

Barb Carpenter aske~ about the stability of the sand again. 

Dan Krumholtz reviewed that the sand was good for road work and 
testing is done every five years for chemicals, etc. It was very 
clean material and sand is stable for construction and stated 
they still have interest in the site if all three owners would 
sell it. 

Steve Raith asked the Corps where they would place dredge materi
als now. Mr. Krumholtz stated that he's not sure now, but some 
where upstream. · 

George Petaja asked what would happen to the sand in a 100 year 
flood. Mr. Krumholtz stated it would not stay in place; it would 
need to be stabilized. 

Steve Raith stated that it would not be mapped as of today as a 
floodplain and the fact is now that no permit was granted at the 
time of filling. Discussion regarding·p~acement of fill without 
permits. steve stated if the DNR knew that placement of fill was 
for residential development, they never would approve it. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to deny the rezone application; seconded by 
Rich Ruemmele. Discussion regarding denials and appeal process. 
Motion carried. 

Discussion of Pierce County shooting range in Ellsworth Township. 
Steve reviewed the history of the shooting range. A complaint 
has been received of an unsafe shooting incident. A report from 
the Sheriff's Department was submitted and read. 

Clarence Hofmeister, Ellsworth Township, was present to state 
that the·key word to this problem at the shooting range is lack 
of supervision. He had reported that he had seen a black person 
there at one time shooting a repeating weapon, apparently this 
person was a student from the University. of River Falls, and he 
asked if this is the way this shooting range should be run. 

John Murphy, who lives in the area, was present to report that he 
has heard rapid fire there. 
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Harold Rhodes, a neighbor to the shooting range was present and 
reported that abuse and dangerous situations at the shooting 
range are why they are all here tonight. He stated that there 
is no supervision and shooting is going on there all the time. 
He also stated he lives approximately one mile from the range as 
"crow flies". He reported also that Saturday mornings he would 
drive by there and see nothing but Minnesota plates on the vehi
cles parked there and the parking lot is always full. 

Greg Eaton, adjoining property owner, has land on the north and 
east side of the range, stated that surveillance is crucial. He 
is concerned about the trash there. He said this spring there 
was trash flying all over the place. He also reported that a 
ricocheted bullet flew over his head one time when he was on his 
property to the north of the range. He also has concerns about 
the floodplain and the water running near the range. 

John Murphy stated you can hear shooting there all times of the 
day and most of the people there are from Minnesota. 

Bob Sheffers, Prescott, stated he uses the range as much as 
anyone and nothing is perfect and if the people didn't have a 
place or facility like this to shoot at, where would they go; 
people would be stopping anywhere to shoot. He also agrees the 
largest problem at the range is the surveillance. He suggests 
that a fee should be charged for Pierce County residents and a 
fee for out of county residents • 

Greg Eaton relayed information about a road to the west of the 
range that the Village of Ellsworth has an easement on and people 
are shooting parallel to that road. The range makes a part of 
his property to the north unusable. He stated he has nothing 
against shooting ranges, but people are using this range unre
spectfully. 

Bob Sheffers stated he enjoys using the facility and that we need 
that range and that the Sheriff's Department uses it. 

Clarence Hofmeister reported that the law enforcement is slack, 
that there should be some kind of registration with supervision; 
there should be sound barriers in the back and to the east side, 
but he feels the County will not do this and if we can't do this 
we should close it. 

susan Thayer, a neighboring property owner relayed the facts and 
reviewed the incident that was reported to the Sheriff's Depart
ment on April 17th, 1992. She also relayed facts regarding other 
dead birds, etc., there, so she feels they are shooting at other 
things besides the targets that are there. 
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Jerry Greeley, Ellsworth, stated that he had been riding a 4-
wheeler near the range and when he got closer to the range he 
noticed a car there with Minnesota plates and someone shooting an 
"Uzi". Mr. Greeley reported that he has never seen or heard of a 
fine issued to a person violating the rules or regulations. He 
suggested that if the rules couldn't be enforced that it be 
closed now. 

Susan Thayer asked if all the members of the Committee have been 
out on the site and feels that they should view it. 

steve Thayer presented an article from the st. Paul Sunday paper 
that was written in 1982. He stated that .it is his right to 
protect his home, family, and investment. He bought his land in 
1977. The County had purchased the shooting range property in 
1973 according to Gene Sequin. Mr. Thayer went on to report that 
the first year he was there, there was very little noise there, 
things have changed a lot. He reviewed the past history and 
situation regarding his problems with the shooting range. There 
was a suggestion made by Mr. Thayer that an indoor range be con~ 
structed. 

Harold Rhodes discussed automatic weapons and the laws and regu
lations regarding use of them. 

Greg Eaton stated that he is in favor of an indoor range. He has 
land that he could sell for this use. 

Gary-Johnson, Ellsworth, was present to state that he has spent a 
lot of time there and as a responsible shooter he does realize 
there is a problem there. He suggests that the Committee visit 
other shootin9 ranges to see how they are run and set up. 

There was discussion about automatic weapons use, regulations, 
prohibitions, supervision, insurance, prohibited automatic weap
ons. Discussion about incorporating a shooting club t~ supervise 
and enforce regulations would insuremore liability.than unsuper
vised range use. Discussion regarding·fee for use within Pierce 
County and other sites than the currently used site and that the 
public range could not exculde nonresidents. Discussion regard
ing present location not being ideal, past and present mainte
nance are showing progress as far as mowing and trash clean up. 
An alternative site might be very difficult to permit, consid
ering all the applications and approval processes required. 
Public use of the old railroad bed does endanger hikers, snowmo
bilers, ATV users. Noise has increased with increased usage. 
Historical use of area before it was a shooting range may cause 
people to continue shooting whether authorized or not. Need for 
enforcement discussed. 



Land Management Committee Meeting Minutes - April 29, 1992 
Page 8 

Discussion regarding suggestions: enclosures and sound barriers, 
cost and construction could cost the Conservation Congress up to 
$1,700 per year. The money has been used in other years for 
stream improvement. Gene Sequin described a proposed baffle and 
barrier design to create shooting limitations. Gene Sequin is 
open to suggestions about the Committee's directions on the 
ranges• future. He stated that safety is the biggest issue. In 
answer to Joe Rohl's question about open hours; Mr. Sequin rein
forced the hours are from 9:00 am to dusk each day. 

Motion by George Petaja to revoke the conditional use permit of 
the Pierce County Shooting Range; seconded by Rita Kozak. Dis
cussion followed by Committee members. Discussion about hearing 
notifications. Motion carried~ 

Jim Hulbert reviewed that a problem with the Shooting Range is 
it is not under a County Department. He recommends that someone 
assumes responsibility for the Shooting Range and preferably the 
best department would be the Sheriff's Department and the Law 
Enforcement Committee. Gene .Sequin stated and reviewed that is 
has been under other committees previously. Joe Rohl suggests 
that on the future agenda guidelines will be drawn up for the 
Conservation Congress to review. 

Bob Sheffers - 4-lot certified survey map for Arthur Ulrich in 
Clifton Township. Mr. Sheffers was present and stated .the maps 
have been to the Clifton Planning Commission. 

Discussion regarding covenants stating that all property owners 
know who is responsible for road maintenance. 

Mr. H. Peter Hinniker was present to state the township did 
recommend standards for the road because it is possible it could 
become a town road. 

Discussion regarding road, slopes and contours. Contour map was 
reviewed. Mr. Sheffers stated the net project area is more than 
1 acre. Preliminary s9il tests indicate septic systems will be 
mound systems. 

Discussion regarding Soil Conservation Service (SCS) approving 
erosion control for roads and the 12% slope or bluffline determi
nation. Steve suggests this be established on the maps. Steve 
asked that a contingency be placed on the approval that the 
owners grant permission for the archaeology study. 

Q~estion whether this map was before the Committee prior. 

Motion by George Petaja to grant the preliminary approval for the 
maps for Arthur Ulrich with the conditions that it has township 
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approval, road covenants, office personnel view the site, archea
ology study if necessary and SCS approval for erosion control 
measures; seconded by Rita Kozak •. Motion carried. 

The Village of Spring Valley has sent a plat for County review. 
Letter from the Village was read. No topography map was submit
ted; only a map showing lot sizes. Discussion regarding accesses 
to the lots. 

Motion to approve the plat with contingency that the access 
points are marked on the map; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to adjourn; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 9-tfe Copy~r 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 Cfe. rJ, '~ Drt 

May 11, 199£ounty 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of May, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the annex room, lower level, in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

. 7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of April 29th minutes 
- Approve vouchers AND surveyorws report 
- Announce next meeting date 

7:10 p.m. - Richard and Beverly Reiss - conditional use/special 
exception permit for grading and filling in shore
land - Diamond Bluff Township 

7:30p.m. -Ed Kraemer & Sons, Inc., agent for Stanley Boles and 
Leon Christiansen - conditional use permit for mineral 
extraction - Oak Grove and Trenton Townships 

7:45 p.m. - Allen Bauer, Sr. - conditional use/special exception 
for a utility structure in the floodfringe - Trenton 
Township 

8:00 p.m. - Bob Sheffers - certified survey map approval for 
Arthur Ulrich - Clifton Township 

8:15 p.m. - Greg Gappa - relinquishment of Farmland Agreements 
for highway right-of-way purposes 

8:30 p.m. - discuss conditions and permit for Pierce County 
Shooting Range - Ellsworth Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Erik Felt - update and approval for software/hardware 
for Land Records Moderization 

- discuss/approve purchase of vehicle 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, w~· onsin 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of May, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the annex room, lower level, in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of April 29th minutes 
- Approve vouchers 
- Announce next meeting date 

7:10p.m. -·Richard and Beverly Reiss- conditional use/special 
exception permit for grading and filling in shore
land - Diamond Bluff Township 

7:30p.m. -Ed Kraemer & Sons, Inc., agent for Stanley Boles and 
Leon Christiansen - conditional use permit for min~ral 
extraction - Oak Grove and Trenton Townships -

7:45 p.m. - Allen Bauer, Sr. - conditional usejspecial exception 
for a utility structure in the floodfringe - Trenton 
Township 

8:00 p.m. - Bob Sheffers - certified survey map approval for 
Arthur Ulrich - Clifton Township 

8:15 p.m. - Greg Gappa - relinquishment of Farmland Agreements 
for highway right-of-way purposes 

8:30 p.m. - discuss conditions and permit for Pierce County 
Shooting Range - Ellsworth Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss/approve purchase of vehicle 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, w~· consin 

CJJD Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE LAND JtiANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 13th day of May, 1992 at 
7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe ~ohl, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele 
and George Petaja arriving at 9:00 p.m. 

Others present: Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and see attached 
list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

No agenda revisions. 

April 29th minutes were presented. The motion ·to approve the 
Spring Valley plat was made by Rich Ruemmele. Discussion regarding 
from for denial reasons for Raebel application will be completed 
and filed with paperwork. Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the 
minutes with the amendments; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Vouchers were presented. Mr. Sheffers presented maps with areas 
indicating where remonumentation has been completed and indicating 
where road projects are being completed and were they'll have to be 
replaced due to damage from·construction. · 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve vouchers and surveyor's report; 
seconded·by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Next meeting date is set for June 9th at 7:00 p.m. July 8th and 
the 21st were scheduled as future meeting dates. 

Richard and Beverly Reiss - .conditional use/special exception 
permit for grading and filling in the shoreland in Diamond Bluff 
Township. Public hearing notice was read. Mr~ Reiss stated a plan 
has been filed to show a·roadway down to his dock 10'-wide-filling 
in the maximum of 33" for access up and down to the river. Plans 
were reviewed. Mr. Reiss stated it is for a private access. Steve 
Raith stated amolint of fill will not be a· very large amount; the 
greatest impact is the view from the river. Area is mowed now; not 
a natural vege1:ation· 'now:-- No comments were received from DNR. Mr. 
Reiss stated it would be sand fill; could seed it. if aesthetics is 
a problem. Steve Raith recommends that a sod driveway be placed 
there. Motion by Ri~ Ruemmele to approve the conditional 
use/special exception permit for grading and filling in the 
shoreland provided it be worked in as a sod driveway; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Ed Kraemer and Sons, agent for·Stanley Boles and Leon Christianson 
- conditional use permits for mineral extraction in Oak Grove and 
Trenton Townships. Public hearing notice was read.· Ken Isenberger 
was present. First one Boles property - opening quarry is a new 

9ife Copy 
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operation - 80 acre parcel - initial disturbance 5 acres out of so 
- total operation - 30 acres disturb. Don't know how far in the 
future. The quarry would start in the woodland area and then into 
crop area. Remove topsoil and overburden over the stone - will be 
sloped so it doesn't drain into cropland. Will have a settling 
basin - clay mixtur~ of clay and rock would be used for a base to 
store machinery on and to obscure view of adjoining property owner. 
overburden will be replaced in quarry as restoration. Rock is 60' 
in thickness. Will be drilling and blasting, which is controlled 
by state and Federal agencies for standards. Mr. Isenberger stated 
all their blasting is kept below.the .5 standard. This quarry sits 
in low area on property and will not be seen from County QQ or 
adjacent properties except in the woods area. · 

Mr. Isenberger stated the driveway will be moved north to a higher 
point for better visibility and will not be using the existing 
driveway into the field. 

Fred Benson, Oak Grove Township was present to review plans with 
Mr. Isenberger. Aerial photo was reviewed. MaximUm. depth will be 
400-450'. . 

Alvin Langer, adjoinihg.property owner asked about the location of 
the site. 

Mr. Benson stated he was concerned about where the stock pile is 
going to be. Bill Holst questioned the County's ~tanding about 
location of two other quarries within six ·miles of this site. 
Steve Raith reviewed that there is no official. County policy yet. 
Mr. Isenberger stated transportation is the biggest price of road 
materials, but this location would be better. This is on a County 
road and a short trip to Highway 35. 

Greg Gappa stated the County will be repaving QQ and it will be 
posted in the spring .- that the road has no sand fill -· not 
suitable for heavy trucks. Steve Raith .stated maybe the company 
would consider helping·fiX up the road to Highway 35 if damaged. 
Mr. Isenberger stated they would put up a bond to repa_ir any ·damage 
to the road. . . . . 

Mr. Holst questioned locations of other existing quarries. 

Elmer · Miller asked about distance to natural flowing streams 
nearby. Mr. Miller asked· about trout streams. · Mr. Isenberger 
stated the water will ~. clean. 

~ 

Mr. Benson asked about the blasting and the liability. Mr. 
Isenberger stated yes, they have liability insurance for that. 

Steve Raith's biggest concern was traffic safety entering the road 
and this has been addressed. He stated as sites go, this one is 
less controversial and we are not in the position to say whether 
this site is really needed or not. 



Greg Gappa has concerns that county QQ will have new pavement on 
it, but will not be designed for heavy trucks. 

Rich Ruemmele asked about reclaiming. Mr. Isenberger stated there 
will be a depression there, but overburden will be replaced, but 
will have a 2 to 1 slope. Mr. Benson and Raymond Thompson will be 
notified of blasting. 

Discussion regarding water run off, road damage, bonding for road, 
and it being used as an ongoing operation to supply townships and 
private owners. 

Rich Ruemmele stated he would have to abstain from voting. 

Rita Kozak stated proliferation is a concern, along with damage to 
the road. 

Joe Rohl stated until we have a land use plan in place, we don't 
have firm grounds to stand on. 

Mr. Benson stated his son has built a new house near there and he 
would like to speak for him. His son does not want it and daughter
in-law does not want it either. They could not be here. Deer 
hunters use that land. 

Motion by .Ed. Sjostrom to deny the application in Section 21, Oak 
Grove Township . reasons being concerns for the Highway and 
proliferation of opening a quarry that may not be needed; seconded 
by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Site .:#2_,~-· Section 23, Oak G~ove Township -stanley Boles property. 
Mr. Iseriberger stated it is 30 acre site initially for 3-4 acres on 
a ridge,: there is an existing gravel pit that hasn't been worked 
for a couple of years with no restoration. There is remaining 
gravel on floors and banks that could be used yet. It is 
completely surrounded by Boles property. Closest neighbor is a 
half a mile away - no blasting and crushing. · . Would be using a town 
road into the s·ite. Town road is off County Road E. Aerial photo 
was reviewed. Not long term. operation - 5-10 years maximum; 
probably 5 years. Gravel pit operation. After removal, the floor 
will be level, sloped banks 3 to 1. It will be a restored area 
instead of what is there now. 

Alvin Langer asked about land in CPR- Mr. Isenberger stated no, it 
is not. 

Steve Raith stated Greg Gappa, Highway Engineer and Louie Campbell, 
Soil Conservationist have also reviewed the site. SCS has comments 
on restoration that will be submitted later. Steve has concerns 
about the traffic on County E. . Warning signs should be put up. 
The pit is completely disturbed and the restoration could make it 
more useful - tree harvesting - residential use. Encourages this 
type of permit. 



Bill Holst stated he has a pit-within a mile of this site. 

Greg Gappa stated the County did Highway E last year. Mr. 
Isenberger stated that he will be willing to put up signs and would 
like to build town road up a little for better access to the County 
Road. 

Alvin Langer asked who is going to pay to fix the town road.· Mr. 
Isenberger stated they would be responsible. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the conditional use permit for 
mineral extraction in section 23 on Stanley Boles property with 
conditions regarding safety signs and complying with scs plan; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Rich Ruemmele abstaining. Mot·ion carried. 

Leon and Eva Christiansen - conditional use permit for mineral 
extraction Section 28, Trenton Township. Mr. Isenberger stated the 
pit, under committee policy, needed a conditional use permit; this 
one is almost inactive. One part could be called active; the 55 
acres is inactive on the south side of the Highway. It's being 
used as a recreational area against the owners . wishes and there is 
still sand in the floor area. The gravel operatic!) would be 
disturbing five acres on the north side; on the south side between 
8-10 acres would be disturbed. Plans were reviewed. The trees on 
the north side will be left for screening and the stock pile on· the 
west side. 3 to 1 slope will be used. Plan for the south side is 
not shown; no big _demand now. 

Fran o' Connell, Trenton Township, immediately north of the property 
was present to present a petition opposing the site with 36 
signatures. He stated wH:hin a mile there already is an operating 
pit. Mr. O'Connell present.ed photQs showing the view from his 
property and stated the trees will ·not be a barrier or screen. 
Also concerned about the Trimbelle River which is located nearby 
and disturbance of wildlife. 

Steve Gilles, residence nearby, stated Holst pit on one side and 
this would create a "stereo" effect .. and is against it. 

Erik Felt, Trenton asked about another access on Highway. 

Greg Gappa asked about a scenic easement on Highway 35. 
·.--·"' 

Fran O'Connell asked if Highway 35 is upgraded, would trees be 
removed then. · i 

;; 

Tim TrUttman, Trenton Township, stated they don't need another road 
to Highway 35 - enough now. 

Steve Raith has concerns about proliferation of sites and about 
archeology site; don't know as of yet. It is a prime spot for a 
site. If granted, a study.should be required. Access onto the 
Highway is a good point. He is not in favor of the new site, but 
favors the old site. 



Mr. Isenberger stated driveway on Highway 35 would need to be 
approved by DOT. He stated the archeology study would be done if 
needed. He stated trees are mature trees and the property owner 
may harvest them; it's his option and he has considered this. 
Proliferation points, yes, but this would be restricting business -
restricting owner of use of land. 

Mr. Isenberger questioned the policy of restoration of existing 
sites. 

Ron Bartells asked about plans for restoration. Mr. Isenberger 
stated on the north side, when completed the sides will be sloped 
to 3 to 1. There are guidelines by -SCS and DNR that they have to 
follow. 

Leon Christiansen stated the noise can't be noisier than trains and 
motorcycles in pits. 

Tim Truttman owner of the property next to Mr. Christiansen's 
stated the ~otorcyclist are bothersome. 

Dottie Bartells asked about the length of the • operation. Mr. 
Isenberger stated 5 to 10 years. · 

Steve Gilles asked about hours .of operation - Mr.; Isenberger stated 
the County policy is 6:00 a.m.-7:00 p.m. He stated the 
motorcycles, gravel pit, and trains all make noise and_they don't 
need anymore noise. · -Steve Raith asked about borirlgs on the· south side. _Mr. Isenberger 
replied that t~ere is a couple of feet of coarse sand in floor. 

Motion· by Rich · Ruemmele to deny the north pit .:and allow . the south. 
pit. Motion died. 

Rich Ruemmele stated because of ·-• business . relationships, he is 
abstaining. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to deny 
extraction; seconded by Joe Rohl. 

both applicants 
Motion carried. 

for mineral 

Allen Bauer, Sr.- Conditional usefspecial use exc,eption application 
to construct a utility structure in the ~loo~f:- fringe in Trenton 
Township. Notice of public hearing was read by Joe Rohl. Allen 
Bauer and Erik ~elt descf~bed the area in question being mapped as 
a flood type so1.1.. -;! · • 

calculations were that 6"-12" of water would be on site. The site 
is 10-12" higher than the road. Proposed structure is for animals 
and hay storage - size is 24 X 36 pole type .shed. 

Greg Gappa stated the soils map show Ae soils deposited, but it is 
riot actually within the 100 year flood - ·maps are not that 
accurate. 



• ',t 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the conditional use/special 
exception application for Allen Bauer, Sr.; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Steve Raith stated that a utility structure of this type, DNR has 
set a standard to allow it to be within 2 feet of the 100 year 
flood. Motion carried. 

Bob Sheffers - 4 lot Certified Survey Map for Arthur Ulrich in the 
st. croix Riverway district in Clifton Township. Mr_. Sheffers was 
present and stated the Certified Survey Map has been revised from 
4 to 3 lots and shows the bluffline. There will be in excess of 
one acre net project area. covenants were presented. The road is 
private, up to town standards and the road built this fall will be 
maintained by the developers and owners. If decided by owner to 
black -t;op, will be done. Discussion regarding rear property lines 
- covenants are for all development. 

Steve Raith reviewed the site and sees no problem. The upland area 
is quite level and construction of the road is lengthy and will 
need to follow scs erosion control practices. Mr. Barber will be 
viewing the site tomorrow and Mr. Sheffers stated they will comply 
with his recommendations. 

Greg·Gappa asked about the County approving the road layout and 
final design. 

\ . 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the Certified Survey Maps with 
scs and archeology approval and County engineer·road design and 
approval of Corporation Counsel ·of covenants; , seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. · 

I 

Greg Gappa - relinquishment of Farmland Agreements for highway 
right-of-way Highway cc purposes and qrading from Highway 29 to 
County c~ 4 1/2 miles this summer - widening shoulder, cut hills 
and fill in dips. There are three parcels: Traynor owns 2. 3 
acres, Jay Richards· owns 2. 653 acres and Honeycrest owns 3 .15 
acres. Needs approval of this Committee, then County Board 
approval, then Farmland approval. 75% is Federal funding and 25% 
is County Funding. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve ·these relinquishments; seconded by 
Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. -

Discussion regarding congitions/permit for Pierce County Shooting 
Range-Ellsworth Township~ George Petaja reviewed revoking of the 
permit and need for guidelines and is submitting a letter for 
committee approval. A letter addressed to Gene Sequin with 
conditipns and suggestions was submitted. Discussion regarding 
fencing that deters people ·from coming and going easily. Gene 
Seqtiin stated 1/2 mile around. George Petaja discussed the need to 
add something there and is not specifying what type of fence •. 
Discussion regarding lack of supervision. George Petaj~ hopes that 
a volunteer type basis. can be used. Discussion regarding keeping 
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the rules posted at all times.· Discussion r~garding every user 
being made aware of the rules at time of use. Discussion regarding 
the use of protective eye/ear gear. Steve Raith the 150 yard range 
should be closed. George Petaja stated to try to make it as safe 
as possible so it can remain open. 

Elmer Miller stated we had better sites at one time, but this site 
was the choice. He stated he has never approved of this location. 

Suggestions regarding fees and publication of operating hours. 

Mr. Miller asked who has overall supervision- George Petaja stated 
it should be a County Committee, i.e. Parks Committee. 

Discussion regarding placement of noise baffles. 

steve Raith questioned the responsibility of volunteers on County 
owned property and a long range plan for the range. 

-·.-
George Petaja asked the Corporation counsel to do the research on 
a list of conditions and that an ordinance be drafted to :appoint 
the Parks Committee. 

Jerry Greeley discussed the fence and safety of one on the berms. 

Greg Eaton stated he appreciates that someone is finally concerned 
and reviewed flooding; lead into hillside and testing in aquifer. 

John Murphy asked about fees for residents versus non-residents. 
He·.: stat-ed.,.,the .. percussions from the guns is bad. 

steve Thayer stated they are here to work with us and his main 
concern is safety of children. 

Ron Johnson, Trimbelle Township, suggests closing of the range on 
Saturday and Sunday when· the people are home. 

Discussion regarding adopting conditions and adding concerns from 
the public. · 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to forward the 10 conditions and 7 
suggestions to Corporation Counsel to gather information to restore 
permit to open the range; seconded by George Petaja. Motion by 
RicliRuemmele to amend motion to add to pursue supervision by Park 
Committee and Chairman to present County Board for approval; 
seconded by George Petaj!! Motion carried. . 

Rich Ruemmele wants conditions to be sent to adjoining property 
owners. 

Motion by George Petaja to pursue testing the soil and assess the 
findings; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding approval for purchase · of vehicle for the 
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Department. Discussion regarding bids. committee gave Erik Felt 
permission to do what he feels is correct. 

Erik Felt stated the flight went okay but needs to discuss with the 
committee at length in a meeting regarding decisions for 
software/hardware. 

June 2nd, 7:00 p.m. was scheduled to review, discuss and approve 
software/hardware; for GIS. 

steve Raith stated the sanitary fees are going up $30.00. Reviewed 
process. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 

Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

9-tfE. C!opy 
County Cfe.J:.'~ 0/flcu:. 

May 21, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee Meeting on the 26th day 
of May, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the lunch room, on the first floor 
of the Pierce County courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Agenda 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

Discussion/Approval of a 6 year plan 

- Personnel matters 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



tk, ~~ L@~;~~AGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
j' 

The Land Management Committee met on the 26th day of May, 1992 at 
7:00p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak and George 
Petaja. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Vice President George Petaja at 7:00 
p.m. 

Jim Hulbert detailed the 6 year plan of the Department of Land 
Management- (see report). 

a.) Surveyor amount and usesjduties were amended to 
consider potential for full-time surveyor if determined 
to have one in July. Rita Kozak moved; Rich Ruemmele 
seconded to approve the 6 year plan including surveyor 
changes as recommended. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert reviewed the performance evaluation of Erik Felt. 

Jim Hulbert reviewed the performance evaluation of Sally Mitchell. 

Rita Kozak moved; Rich Ruemmele seconded to approve evaluations of 
Erik Felt and Sally Mitchell and change their employment status 
from probationary to full-time. Motion passed. 

Rich Ruemmele moved; Rita Kozak seconded to adjourn. 
passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

Richard Ruemmele, Secretary 
Land Management Committee 

Motion 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

.County 

May 21, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee Meeting on the 2nd day 
of June, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the Land Management Department in 
the Pierce County Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Agenda 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

Discuss I approve GIS software I hardware 

- Vehicle bids 

- Discussion of potential amendments to Zoning Code 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



The Land Management Committee met on the 2nd day of June, 1992 at 
7:00 p.m. in the Land Management Department Office in the 
courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Richard Ruemmele and 
George Petaja. 

Others present: Staff - Erik Felt, Craig Stehr (intern} , Jim 
Hulbert and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Rita Kozak at 7:02 p.m. in the Land 
Management Department work room. 

Erik Felt reported on status of state approval process for Pierce 
county Land Record Plan. It will come in as the 24th county to 
receive state approval if passed on schedule. 

Erik Felt also discussed the status of the Land Information grant 
application; it is intended to be part of the 12 county application 
submitted in December. Erik also explained the sources plus the 
uses of grant money and how the 1~ county group receives each 
county's share. · · · 

Erik Felt discussed software and vendor choices available. His 
choice is ARC-INFO from ESRI for software. Hardware options go 
toward a choice: PC or work station equipment. Current usage of 
UNIX ~ystem in the County now favors the work station choi~e. 

George Petaja and Jim Hulbert joined the meeting at 7:20 p.m. 

Erik Felt capsulized his recommendation to be: ARC-INFO. The 
software price is $9,250.00 with $3,500.00 maintenance annually. 
The hardware price is $27,000.00 base, $4,000. oo memory for an 
Apollo #730 Hewlett Packard work station. One week start-up 
training is $1,500.00 at Minneapolis. 

Rich Ruemmele moved; Rita Kozak seconded to authorize $42,250.00 
for hardware, software and training from the GIS /Land Records 
Modernization budget •. Motion passed. 

Vehicle bids were discussed. Erik Felt discussed his research on 
vehicle options. 

Rita Kozak moved; Rich Ruemmele seconded to approve the purchase of 
a Dodge Dakota pick-up truck for $15,600.00. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; Rita Kozak seconded. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 



Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
Land Management Committee 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 

· P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 8, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day 
of June, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Court
house in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of May 13th minutes 
- Approve vouchers AND surveyor's report 
- Announce next meeting date 

- discuss Richard & Elizabeth Raebel application 

7:10p.m. -Hitching Post Bar, Inc., agent Steve Deiss
rezone from Business-1 (B-1) to Residential-1 (R-1) 
- Trimbelle Township 

7:25 p.m. - Judith Atlee - conditional use for a bed and breakfast 
Maiden Rock Township 

7:35 p.m. - Stanley Boles - rezone from Business-1 (B-1) to 
Industrial-1 (I-1) - Trimbelle Township 

8:00 p.m. - Bob Sheffers - preliminary map approval for Vandeberg 
development - Oak Grove Township 

- discuss conditions for Pierce County Shooting Range -
Ellsworth Township 

~ ~ ~ - decision on Riviera Airport - Clifton Township 

i ~ . ()}2~ - motion to go into closed session under WI ss 19.85 c t crp f' I ,0tfi'" (1) (C) Which States: COnsidering employment, promotion 
oun Y l£-"l-k .:i utrlcz compensation, or performance evaluation data of any pub 

lie employee over which the governmental body has 
jurisdiction or exercises responsibility 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Cow~ittee and adjournment 

H. RAITH 
Administr~or . County w · iif ~rlcing today for a better tomorrow 

' ~ .t'rmted on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 1, 1992 

. 
There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day 
of June, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Court
house in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approval of May 13th minutes 
- Approve vouchers AND surveyor's report 
- Announce next meeting date 

7:10p.m. -Hitching Post Bar, Inc., agent Steve Deiss
rezone from Business-1 (B-1) to Residential-1 (R-1) 
- Trimbelle Township 

7:25 p.m. - Judith Atlee - conditional use for a bed and breakfast 
Maiden Rock Township 

7:35 p.m. - stanley Boles - rezone from Business-1 (B-1) to 
Industrial-1 (I-1) - Trimbelle Township 

8:00 p.m. - Bob Sheffers - preliminary map approval for Vandeberg 
development - Oak Grove Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- discuss Richard & Elizabeth Raebel application 

- discuss conditions for Pierce County Shooting Range -
Ellsworth Township 

- decision on Riviera Airport - Clifton Township 

- motion to go into closed session under WI ss 19.85 
(1) (c) which states: considering employment, promotion 
compensation, or performance evaluation data of any pub
lic employee over which the governmental body has 
jurisdiction or exercises responsibility 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee and adjournment 

H. RAITH · 
Administr~or W kin 
C t W 

. or g today for a better tomorrow 
oun Y, ~ 1 Ilrinted on Recycled Paper 



The Land Management COmmittee met on the 9th of June, 1992 at 7: oo 
p.m. in the county _Board room in the C~urthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele and Ed Sjostrom with 
George Petaja and Rita Kozak arriving at 8:30 p.m. 

others present: steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister with Jim Hulbert 
arriving -at 9:10 p.m. and see attached ~ist. · 

Meeting. was called to order by Chairril~, Joe Rohl at 7:02 p.m. . . .. 

. Agenda revisions: Riviera AirPort discussion was canceled and set 
for June 24th, 1992 meeting •. The Hitching PQst Bar hearing at 7:10. 
has been canceled per appl.icant. 

May t3th,. 199-2 ~Utes were presented. Changes: under Alvin 
Langer's comment, should be CRP instead of CPR and Rita Kozak made 
motion to al.l.ow the north pit and deny the south pit, not Rich 
Ruemmele.- Motion by ·Rita .Kozak _to· approve with the amendments; 
seconded. by Ed_- Sj_ostrc:)m. Motion carried. · 

The· vouchers. and -th~ surveyor's report were presented. Bob 
Sheffers . stated there were 6 corners l.eft to set in Clifton 

· TownShip and· discussion reg-ar4ing destruction .of the monuments on 
the St. Cr~ix and Pierce ·-councy l.ine.· Motion by Rita Kozak to 
approye vouchers · and surveyor's report !iS presented. Motion 
carried. · · · · · 

Discussion regardinq_Richard.and Elizabeth Raebel's application. 
Mrs .. ·. Raebel stated she .would like to wait until the full Land 
Management· ccmUnittee is h~e. 

The ,~ext meeting scheduled is set for June. 24., 1992 at 5:00 p.m. 
and the following meeting:dates will be set for ~u~y 8, 1992 and 
July 24_',_- ~9.92. all ·at 7:00 p.m. , ~-

Judith Atle~ - conditional. _use permit ··for }led _.apq. breakfast· in 
Maiden Rock Township. Public hearing notice was read. Steve Raith 
read .. a statement submitted by Ms. Ai;lee. The location was 
· disctissed. Steve reviewed _the staff report (attached to ~e file) • 

Mr. Anderson stated that he·owns land near this site and asked 
where she i~ proposing to build ·it. Ms. Atlee reviewed the 
location. Mr. Anderson has concerns regarding the hunting 
distance. · 

Mike Mauchad from Maiden Rock stated he visited the site and it is 
way o~f of the road and is speaking in favor and sees no impact. 
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Land Management committee Minitues - June 9, 1992 
. Page 2 
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No comments were received from the Township. Ms. Atlee stated the 
members of the town board have been involved. Steve Raith stated 
that it is a little traveled road. 

Dale and Grace ErickSon were present. They stated that they don't 
know anything about this bed and breakfast. steve Raith reviewed 
the application. Mr. Erickson stated they live about 1 mil.e away 
and they had no-opposition. · 

Motion by· _Ed Sjostrom to approve the conditional use permit. 
Motion carried. 

Stanl.ey Boles asked for a rezone form B-1 to .I-1 in Trimbelle 
Township. The public hearing notice was read. Mr. Boles was 
present to state he purchased New Holland buildings. Hoikka quit 
using them and he has _them now. · 

Jeff Stockwell. -is new iti this area and -plan to move into Stanl.ey 
_ Boles buildings. Mr. StOckwel.l. reviewed the operation of mixing 
sand and fil.l.ing it -in bag~. It come$ in 21 colors and is packaged 
in. plastic containers. . He currentl.y employs 7 people· • Stanl~y 
came in for a permit to add to the building CJ.lld we asked the use 
and felt a rezone was needed.· Steve Raith _stated in .reviewing the 
code it was decided that it was .a-manufacturing use ~d it ·falls 
into the IndW?tr.ial district. - It_ should be _catalogized as a l.~ght 
indu$try~ our cod.e-does_not sepcn-:a,te .these· use_s. ordinances·· and 
maps would rieed to be amended- and that would take all summer. 

W~l.t ·Blodgett,_ ~ appreared repr~senting his fath~ who is an 
adjoining l.andowner .whose land is- zoned--Agricul.turefResidential. 
He is opposed to Oit being zoned Industrial. and is concerned over it 
being zoned ·Industrial . because of · hazar(lous wastes, noise and 
Ell.sworth and Prescott both have an ad~quate Industrial· parks. 

. ' .·· . 

Rudolph Smirnov owns 135 acres :oy-er the hill. -and is concerned also 
over the Industrial zone and never knows what· could cjo on there and 
Pierce County has an Industrial. park. · 

Jane Hau~Child~'-s ·property l.ine is within 2-0,- or .:l.es~ ·of the 
buil.ding. She stated there is ·traf~ic, noise, water run, unsightly 
mess,· panels -and trucks; the Industrial park building modifier 
water -system comes form their we~l.. · Area modified into park -
property values ~ small children, pet$ and wildlife. Who says 
it's going to sto~. · 

Craig Amaker feels the same way as Mrs. Hauschildt. The horses -and 
kids - no one knows what's going to happen. It's_ peaceful and 
clean now. He stated the road is bad and is concerned about 

. . 

2 



~. 

r<-. 
! 
~ .. 
l 

! 

E 
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pollution. 

Wayne Rimber from Oak Groye Township is·representing the Pierce 
County E.C. Board. He stated that he has. researched and feels that 
"there would be less traffic than the commercial use. He stated the 
trucks coming in once or twice per day is less than commercial.. rs 
it a long term lease. The sand is only ~ing bagged. rt· is a 
clean operation. rt would make good use of the building and the 
bui~~ing ~s going to . be improved. 

Craig Amaker stated that he has concerns· regarding trucks and the 
cleanliness of the operation. 

Rudolph smirnov reviewed concerns again regarding the rezoning to 
Industrial. · · 

. Stanley Boles ~ts to ac:Idress each cone~ s~parately. 

Jeff Stockwell is currently ~ocated in downtown ~ato, but his 
hol1se is J;ight next door. He -reviewed ·the silos outside which 
cause hardly any dust pollUtion outside. The inside is not dirty. 
They ·ship out 1 semi-to Roseville and 1 semi to Chicago per week. 
The raw materials are shipped_ tO cites and bring back silica and 

·cement. CE!lJlent once p~ week and san~ twic.e per -week. 

stanley· Boles asked if Industrial· is worse. than Commercial. 

Joe ·Rohl reviewed the past rezone· be~g granted. _ 

Mr •. Boles stated that Mr. Stockwell is. asking for 10 years lease. 
He is· asking fo1:· the location of the one building only to be 
rezoned. · 

steve Raith stated this brings up the issue of spOt~ zoning. He 
feels the_ rezoidllg at the time it was Qrig~ally:'zoned B-1 was spot 
zoning. He reviewed what zqning is for • 

stanely Boles stated if commercial ~e implement business could. go 
back in there. Hr. Boles stated to Ms. Hauschildt that~ she 
purchased the ~ouse after it was zoned B-1. · 

Walt ·Blodg~tt stated that h~s father originally acquired the land 
for business use to serve farmers in the area. Mr. Blodgett asked 
why they need to relocate. 

Jeff Stockwell from B .& ·L Products stated that the business has 
split and they need a new location. This is an·opportunity to 
bring business to this area. 
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Mary Flat is an adjoining property owner and works in business and 
knows the dust that can be creat~d~ 

Rudolph Smirnov stated when Mr. Blodgett had it rezoned to start a 
busineSS 1 the bUSinesS haS grown aDd he asked aboUt hOW tOXiC the 
liquid product is. 

Jeff Stockwell explained the procedure for mixing the prOducts. He 
stated there is no waste from the products. 

Larry Wischersen asked aoout the well. Mr. Boles. said the well is 
located near the building. Mr. Wischersen. asked about the handling 
of the-spills. · · · 

Mr. StoCkwell stated that OSHA comes ·twice every year. for 
inspections and they haven't had any spills. 

craig Amaker asked about the ·OSHA ins~ction. · 

Mr. B~les .discussed the .building will. be reinodel.ed. 

Mike Fl.ett lives next to the building. He has ·3 kids and Aoesn't 
want kids to'breath it .in. 

Keith Johnson owns the ·house next:· to it and asked about the codes· 
for the distance of .. P/L. Steve Raith reviewed. the setbacks. 

Mr. Boles stated the· house is not :tliat close·. 

Mr •. Johnson is cqnceriled about the height of the· building. 

Mr •. Bol.es stated that it. is . 4; wider and is only higher at one end. 
It wil.l be a much bett~ building. 

J~e.Hauschildt understood-that it would go back to the original 
~~- . 

Joe Rohl. explained that the z·one stays the same until the ·map is 
amended. 

Mr. Smirnov asked about water contami.Dation and air pollution. 

Mr. Boles stated there is 7 acres there- whatever.would fit the 
committee. 

Steve Raith read the staff report (report attached to the file). 

·Mr. Boles stated that there won't be a driveway; there will be a 

4 
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steve Raith added comment and a report. Spot zoning takes a part 
of the parcel, not appropriate. He recommends the rezoning all of 
the parcel. 

Mr. Blodgett asked ~f there will be a change in the building in 10 
years. 

steve Raith discuSsed rezones versus conditional uses. 

Rich Ruemmele state<J for .the record the problem with the owner and 
tenant - support for decision only• · 

.Ed .Sjostrom lllOtioned ~o deny the rezone; seconded by Joe Rohl. 
Motion carried. · 

Richard and Elizabeth Raebel di$cussed rezone application. Steve 
Raith stated that it should . go ~ck to· the · Land Management 
Committee because of lack of information regarding the affect of 
the "Great Study• and review of new information •. ·It needs a new 
public hearing. · · · 

Joe Roh1 has been to the site and feels it does deserve a second 
c.onsideration. · ~e · map ' d9es not ·do it justice. He suggests 
eveeyone look a~ ·it. ~e interpretation is that no permits were 
needed. There is a considerable amount ·of· new information. · 

' 
·Motion by George .Petaja that no new hearing fee will be charged for 
a second hearing; seconded by Rich Ruemmele~ Motion carried. 

Bob Sheffers presented.a preliminary map for Mr~· Vand~g near 
Hollister road, sec:tion 11 and 26-26-20 in· O<lk Grove Township.;: A 
map fo~ proposed development was presented~ A·c~rtified survey Map 
wi1~ be submitted as all. lots are over 3 acres in-··sfzc;!. All maps 
wil.l . be . drawn-up and recorded as lots are sold or. needed. 

_Discussion .. of development (14 lots) on the south· side of the road 
··and the location ·of driveways. Three lots will be ·onto the town 
.road. covenants will be completed for road· ma~tenance. Mr. 
Vandeberg sta~ed they.will maintain the road until the township 
takes over and the road will · be designed to the · town road 
standards. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve preliminary map for Mr. 
Vandeberg; seconded by Rich- Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Bob Sheffers stated that its on the record to reopen the shooting 
range and we need it. 

5. 
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Discussion regarding conditions for Pierce County shooting range 
in Ellsworth Township. · 

George Petaja reviewed that the consensus is to form a subcommittee 
of the Law Enforcement Committee. Three board members, ect., 
neighbor or committee. 

Gene Sequin reviewed . the histocy of the shooting range. He 
presented a plot plan of the range and prqposed some changes. Gene 
reviewed the· berms changes and the cost and location is all around 
$33,000.00 - $15,000.00 of fencing. He reviewed the barrier 
changes. He stated that he has used a sound modifier using tires 
and explained the procedure that he used.·. 

George Petaja explained that this will be discussed ~t the next 
County Board meeting for forming a committee· to oversee the 
shooting range. · 

George Petaja will be calling B~ Foy, Chairman of Ellsworth 
Township for a nOmination of a citizen member to be on the new 
committee. · · 

. . 
The Sheriff"s Department has a request to use the range. 

Discussion regarding the Land Management Cpmmittee governing any 
rules/ ch~nges before opening. A question was asked regarding the 
ground water concern. 

Steve Thayer ·presented a "PRO" .and. a "CON" ·lists (attaChed to the 
file). · 

Discussion regarding the committee's duties and· subcommittee's 
duties_. 

Jim· Hulbert presented re-evaluation job_ descriptions for -the 
Department of Land . Management · sp·ecialist and Administrative 
secretary. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve; seconded by George Petaja. Motion 
carried. · 

Joe Rohl stated that the legal work should get done so the Rivier? 
Airport is on the agenda. 

Lengthy discussion regarding legal work being completed and zoning 
issues being ignored. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn the meeting; seconded by George 
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Petaja. 

Jim Hulbert brought up .Mr. Holst conditional use permit for 
molition and debris and also Rosie's Enterprise's proposed new 
mineral extraction permit. 

Motion carried. 

7 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 24, 1992 ::t 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of June, 1992, at 5:00p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

5:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- resolution recommending membership with the 

Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission 

5:10 p.m. - Hegg Tile, agent for Larry Degener/Ed Sjostrom -
conditional use permit for mineral extraction -
Maiden Rock Township 

5:30 p.m. - Darrell Hubbell - new information regarding 
grading and filling in the floodplain - River 
Falls Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discussion of land application of treatment pond 
sludge from Protein Technologies, Inc. - Trenton 
Township 

- decision on Riviera Airport - Clifton Township 

- discussjapprove proposed fee changes for sanitary 
permits 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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June 19, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of June, 1992, at 5:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- resolution recommending membership with the 

Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission 

5:10 p.m. - Hegg Tile, agent for Larry Degener/Ed Sjostrom -
conditional use permit for mineral extraction -
Maiden Rock Township 

5:30 p.m. - Darrell Hubbell - new information regarding 
grading and filling' in the floodplain - River 
Falls Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discussion of land application of treatment pond 
sludge from Protein Technologies, Inc. - Trenton 
Township 

- decision on Riviera Airport - Clifton Township 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES 

The Land Management committee met on the 24th day of June, 1992 at 
5:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, & Rich 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Vice-Chairman, George Petaja. 

Jim Hulbert presented the resolution recommending membership with 
the Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission. Jim stated the 
Reso1ution gives us membership for 1 more year, then it needs 
reevaluating. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the resolution; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Sanitary fee increase proposals were presented. Discussion 
regarding permits for privies. Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve 
new fee schedule; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried~ 

Hegg Tile and Trenching, agent for Larry Degener and Ed Sjostrom 
conditional use for mineral extraction in Maiden Rock Township. 
Mr. Sexe.stated·the State project is for a borrow pit for-Highway 
35. Steve' Raith' reviewed the existing pit and extraction. In 
November 1992, 30,000 yards will be brought back - they will be 
bringing about as much mat.erial back as they· are taking out.· The 
State feels they can't close Highway 35 as it is a Scenic Highway. 
The fill from the old bridge will be replaced in the borrow pit. 
Mr. Sexe stated the archaeologists have been there and there are no 
sites. Steve Raith stated all cross-sections are for site #1. The 
dry'run to the east·of the site will not be disturbed. 

Charles Burquist from Prescott was present to ask to see the plans. 

Steve reviewed the site location plans and the staff report. 
Discussion regarding the traffic on the road. Mr. sexe stated they 
will have truck hauling signs. The project site is approximately 
1 mile from the construction site. Reclamation will be supervised 
by.Department of Transportation and Soil Conservation Service. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve site #1 on Larry Degener property 
with Soil Conservation Service reclamation approval, and with the 
required bonding, signs posted, archeology results sent to the 
office and site #2 on Ed Sjostrom's property to be denied; seconded 
by Rich Ruemmele. A $2,000.00 performance bond will be required as 
project area will be approximately 2 acres. Motion carried. 

Darrell Hubbell - rehearing for conditional usejspecial exception 
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permit for filling and grading in the floodplain in River Falls 
Township. Mr. Hubbell stated that he has new information regarding 
his application from when he was before the Committee previously. 
Since then, he has hired Ogden Engineering to complete a floodplain 
study. He stated the report clearly shows that is it above the 100 
year flood elevation. Mr. Hubbell stated he is requesting removal 
from the floodplain and rip-rap will be done to protect the bank on 
his property. There is existing rip-rap there to protect the 
grade; rip-rap will be placed 1' above the 100 year flood 
elevation. Mr. Hubbell stated rip-rapping will meet state codes. 
The fill will be placed to the south where the railroad bed was. 

Louie .. ~.campbell from River Falls Town Board expressed his concern 
regarding the placement of fill or rip-rap adding to damaging the 
town road and bridge. 

Darrell Hubbell stated the letter is going to request clearing the 
waterway at the bridge. Louie Campbell stated this would help to 
have the area cleaned out and asked about the time change of 
tonights meeting. This made it diffic~lt for other property owners 
to attend the meeting. Louie asked if the house was still going to 
be moved in. 

steve Raith reviewed the staff report. He has received verbal 
comments from Gary Lepak, DNR Floodplain Engineer. Mr. Lepak has 
questioned ,. the ·'elevations that were submitted. The engineering 
information stated the 100 year flood elevation to be 946.0.and he 
felt it should be 947.5. Steve Raith reviewed the fact that Mr. 
Hubbell's~site would still not be affected by this. Mr. HuQbell 
stated that it is an error. Rip-rap to meet the scs standards and 
the fill to be removed from the floodplain is to be placed in 
upland area .on the,~west side. 

The grading/filling will be in the rip-rapped area. Fill placed 
there from spillage on the east side would be removed. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant the conditional use permit based 
on the new information from the engineering report with conditions 
that the rip-rap area be approved and stream bed cleared with 
seeding and· mulching of disturbed area; seconded by Rita Kozak. 
Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert presented a packet of information from Protein 
Technology regarding removing a liner from a pond that needs to be 
pumped out. Jim reviewed the proposal. A public hearing has been 
scheduled for July 14, 1992. 

Decision on the Riviera Airport in Clifton Township. George Petaja 
read aloud the memo from Corporation Counsel, Debra Wojtowski, 
dated June 24, 1992. 
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Sharon Phillips from Oak Grove Township asked if it is 
grandfathered-in, then how can the use be altered. She stated the 
lights have been added to the run-way. A copy of the · Riviera 
Airport, Inc. Declaration of Covenants that was recorded with each 
property today was presented. 

Jim Hulbert noted that the provisions in the covenants which are 
offered can be changed easily by a vote of eighty percent of the 
residents so the covenants do not in fact constitute assurances 
into the future. Also, the provisions which appears to limit non
residential aircraft traffic could in reality allow significant, 
non-residential use. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to accept the memo of Corporation Counsel 
and place in the file that the Riviera Airport has been 
grandfathered-in; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Steve Raith discussed revisions to Zoning ··Amendments. 

Jim Hulbert presented a letter that will be· sent to Bill Holst 
regarding the permit granted by the Land Management Committee for 
the operation of his demolition debris disposal site. Mr. Holst is 
several months behind in his payment of the second $10,000.00 for 
long term financial assurance. The flow of water from the base of 
the fill is also continuing. It is recommended that Mr. Holst pay 
the required·$10IOOO~:oo:by July 1, 1992 or the operating permit be 
revoked. Motion be Rita Kozak to send the letter as written to 

· Bill Holst; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
·Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 25, 1992 . · 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day of 
July, 1992, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board roo~·n~he ~rt. house 
in Ellsworth. · ~ 0

1
h_U 

AGENDA L £, r'J 
7: o o p.m. - Call meeting to order County {!fe.~tk 1-i- D{fia 

- agenda revisions 
- approval of minutes 
- approval of vouchers and surveyors report 
- announce date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. -Richard and Elizabeth Raebel - mapping dispute -
Diamond Bluff 

7:30 p.m. - Bob Sheffers - certified survey map approval for 
VandeBerg Subdivision -_Oak Grove Township 

7:40p.m. -Anthony Huppert- rezone from Agriculture-1 (Ag-1) 
to Business-1 (B-1) - Gilman Township 

7:55 p.m. - Mathy Construction, agent for the City of Red 
Wing - conditional use permit for a temporary 
asphalt plant for STH 35 project - Isabelle 
Township 

- Kelly cain - preliminary certified survey map 
approval - River Falls Township 

- carl Stine - conditional use renewal for private 
airstrip - Martell Township 

- discussion regarding Lionel! Industries subdivi
sion - Martell Township 

discussjapprove digitizing options of spring 
aerial photography 

-motion to go into closed session under WI ss 19.85 
(1) (c) which states: considering employment, pro
motion, compensation, or performance evaluation 
data of any public employee over which the govern
mental body has jurisdiction or exercises respon
sibility 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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STEVEN H. RAITH 

AGENDA (cent. ) June 25, 1992 

motion to reconvene into open session 

any other business to properly come before the 
committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 
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The Land Management Committee met on the 8th day of July, 1992 at 
7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Richard 
Ruemmele and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting called to order by Chairman, Joe Rohl at 7:06 p.m. 

Approval of June 2, 1992 and June 9, 1992 minutes - Ed Sjostrom 
pointed out the need for a second to motion on Ms. Atlee's 
conditional use application. Motion was seconded by RichRuemmele 
at the June 9th meeting. Rita Kozak moved; Ed Sjostrom seconded to 
approve minutes with correction. Motion carried. 

Joe Rohl announced Land Management Committee meetings for July 14, 
1992 and July 21, 1992, both at 7:00 p.m. Another regular 
committee meeting was set for September 2, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. 

George Petaja moved to approve; Rita Kozak seconded to approve the 
vouchers, with the surveyor's request for pay to be conditioned on 
approval at July 14, 1992 meeting. Motion carried. 

Richard and Elizabeth Raebel - mapping dispute in Diamond Bluff 
Township. steve Raith read the public hearing notice. Elizabeth 
reviewed the documentation and maps pertaining to her request which 
was denied at the prior hearing. She presented a long list of 
·rebuttal to the presentations and information offered in earlier 
meetings. Her problem is in needing to sell the property and she 
wants to change the mapping status so she can sell them as a 
residential lot or more than one. She plans to sell 8 lots 
regardless of the zoning status now or later. She discussed the 
benefits of changing the status to permit residential development. 
She reviewed the discussions with the DNR, Army Corp of Engineers 
and others involved. She explained the maps presented in the 
photos passed around. She read a letter from adjoining property 
owners who do not oppose residential development on the property. 

Elizabeth Raebel reviewed Sheila Harsdorf's participation in 
clearing up the DNR input and DNR definitions. 

Public comments: Chris Johnston, property owner in front of Mr. 
and Mrs. Raebel's home. Mr. Johnston purchased the property to 
camp on. He noted that the property may look worse than his south 
Minneapolis neighborhood. The property is unmonitored except for 
Elizabeth Raebel's. He supported zoning to allow development to 
prevent trashing the area. 

Gordon Lindorff of Diamond Bluff, is a former owner of the property 
in the request - he supported residential development. 



Land Management Committee Minutes 
Page 2 

July 8, 1991 

Roger Wentz, Chairman of Diamond Bluff Township urged caution about 
changing status because it could open up many more cases to change 
mapping. 

Roger Langer from Hudson - is a prospective buyer of some property 
in the area. He discussed conferring with an environmental 
engineer who thought the property was buildable. He is interested 
in the property for a retirement home. 

Ed Vlack, attorney for Mr. and Mrs. Raebel - discussed the unique 
situation of the property regarding the Army Corp dredging, timing 
of it and the amount in place. He reviewed topographic condition 
above floodplain elevation. He also discussed a positive aspect of 
residential use. 

Wayne Gilbertson, an adjoining property owner - disputed claims by 
Mr. and Mrs. Raebel's attorney about dumping and about uniqueness 
of property remapping. · 

Gordon Lindorff answered the improvement question - observation and 
enforcement by owners has changed the garbage dumping frequency. 

Dallas Dosdall, a Diamond Bluff Town Board Supervisor, indicated a 
neutral position about remapping. He was unsure of potential 
problems. 

Tom Hendrickson who also is a Diamond Bluff Town Board Supervisor 
was also unbiased either way about the mapping. 

Sheila Harsdorf, State Representative offered to answer any 
questions about the DNR involvement in the property of Mr. and Mrs. 
Raebel. 

staff report: Steve Raith reviewed Gary Lepak's letter about Mr. 
and Mrs./ Raebel rezone request. He read Mr. Lepak's letter (letter 
attacped to file). He added the written staff report and inserted 
his comments from the report as he reviewed the letter. 

Ed Vlack stated that legally, the fill is not Mr. and Mrs. Raebel's 
responsibility •. He also stated that Mr. and Mrs. Raebel expect a 
timely answer. 

Committee Discussion: Joe Rohl stated the DNR letter is double
talk and only expresses their objection to the rezone. George 
Petaja questioned the staff about legality of filling question. 
Steve Raith thought the DNR was calling Army Corps of Engineer's 
fill as illegal. Discussion ensued about various interpretations 
of beneficial uses of property verses potential use. Joe Rohl 
asked Sheila Harsdorf about Gary Lepak's response to Mr. and Mr. 
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Raebel' s request. Ms. Harsdorf discussed not receiving his 
response during a 3 1/2 week interval between hearings. She 
expressed disappointment in foot-dragging by this particular state 
agency. George Petaja asked that a legal opinion from Corporation 
Counsel be used to consolidate written and private discussions 
discussed at this meeting. George Petaja questioned Steve Raith 
about rezone potentials if applied to this land. George Petaja 
discussed the amount to be requested in the rezone - it would only 
be elevation area for 2 houses. Rita Kozak discussed the 
controversial items in question: filling over garbage and 
permanent verses temporary. 

Ri.ch Ruemmele moved to refer the decision to Corporation Counsel 
for determination by Committee at July 14, 1992 committee meeting; 
George Petaja seconded. Motion carried. 

The Vandeberg Subdivision item was dropped from the agenda due to 
no person appearing to represent it. 

Anthony Huppert's - rezone request from Agricultural-1 (A-1) to 
Business-1 (B-1) in Gilman Township. Steve Raith read the public 
hearing notice. Mr. Huppert appeared to request rezone from Ag-1 
to B-1 in Gilman Township; the former Bjornson Lumber buildings at 
County CC and Highway 29. Mr. Huppert wants property switched from 
Ag-1 because it contains 11 buildings and would not be suitable for 
agricultural purposes. He questioned the change in zoning without 
the owners' consent or knowledge in the past-when it was Industrial 
zoned. Steve explained the rezones made at the time the maps were 
amended to have townships conform to zoning ordinances. 

No public comments were offered. 

The staff report was read. The area is not suited for agriculture. 
State Highway 29 separates bordering impacts verses residential 
uses on the other side of the road. He offered no objection to the 
rezone request. Steve Raith also noted the proximity to the 
Village of Spring Valley. George Petaja moved to approve rezone 
request; Rita Kozak seconded. Motion carried. 

Mathy Construction, agent for the city of Red Wing - conditional 
use permit for a temporary asphalt plant in Isabelle Township. 
Perry Atterhot appeared to represent the request. steve Raith read 
the public hearing notice. Mathy Construction has received a bid 
award for State Highway 35 asphalt paving project. Perry Atterhot 
presented a project proposal including maps, permits, leases, tests 
and regulatory compliances needed. 

No public comments were offered. 

Staff report: Steve Raith expressed his concern about the safety 
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of the airport operation verses the plant in operation. He noted 
some concerns were dealt with in the report regarding height, 
emissions and hours of operations. Rich Ruemmele motioned to 
approve the request for the conditional use permit; Ed Sjostrom 
seconded. No neighbors objections were represented in discussion 
questions. Motion carried. 

Kelly Cain - preliminary certified survey map in River Falls 
Township. Jim Weber and Kelly Cain appeared to represent the 
certified survey map request. Jim Weber presented copies of 2 maps 
prepared for certified survey map area. Kelly Cain explained the 
division of 80 acres into dwelling unit lots with 20 acres divided 
into 4 units for residences and 60 acres remaining in conservancy 
under woodland preservation and shared by tenants in common 
ownership. He discussed crossing a drainage area to cross with a 
road engineered to handle flowage of water. 

Rita Kozak moved to give preliminary approval for Kelly Cain's 
certified survey maps; Rich Ruemmele seconded. Motion carried. 

Carl Stine - conditional use renewal for private air strip in 
Martell Township. Steve Raith reported no comments to the adverse 
about his use. Howard Christensen, a nearby land owner of 80 acres 
asked about the take-off and landing flight path. 

Rich Ruemmeie·moved to grant conditional use request for 5 years; 
George Petaja seconded. Discussion regarding meeting the 
requirements and performance review. Motion carried. 

Lionel Industries, Inc. - 8 lot decision in Martell Township. 
Steve Raith presented a letter from Martell Town Chairman, Ronald 
Anderson. Rich Ruemmele read letters presented by Howard 
Christianson and James Johnson from Martell Township. Steve Raith 
reviewed the Pierce County approval process and specifics of codes 
applied to the Lionel Industries property. Steve discussed the 
reports submitted on earlier meetings about the subdivision 
approved~ Residential septic and agricu],tural use can both be 
detrimental uses on lands contained in this area. He discussed 
that the state laws regarding private sewage systems are specific 
and are only superceded by local ordinances that may prohibit 
locally a holding tank application which the state would otherwise 
permit. He contrasted the agricultural density changes which can 
and have occurred over time verses residential contractions which 
are possible. 

Steve Raith discussed that all enforceable standards were 
considered when the request was granted. He stated that the 
density was less than the potential amount allowed, that the facts 
were all considered properly, and that the correct decision was 
made. 
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Joe Rohl reviewed the decision and process used to make the 
determination .• 

George Petaja reminded the public about the legal application and 
requirements of law being met, even to the point of a covenant 
requiring future oWners to be noticed of perched water conditions. 

Jim Johnson discussed potential problems 
contamination problems being permitted to 
neighbors in this development. 

of groundwater 
adversely affect 

Steve Raith discussed potential problems with the allowed ~ses in 
a broad agricultural zone definition. 

Discussion continued about local governments restricting more 
severely than state plumbing codes on septic syste~s, about 
rehashing and second-guessing decisions already legally made, and 
about the Land Management committee reviewing its actions when 
motions have already been discharged. Joe Rohl and George Petaja 
.discussed the need and applications for permits. 

Discussion of digitzing spring aerial photography. Erik Felt 
joined the meeting to discuss the subject. He stated that the 
proposed monument siting process worked well when tried. Erik 
explained that the resources and means to digitize the aerial 
photos are available but that the digitizing will cost $30,000.00 
per township. This results in a program which costs too much to 
pursue. He also discussed a mapping report with contact prints 
resulting in $3,500.00 bill at a cost of $65.00 each square mile. 

Erik Felt proposed: 1.) vendor generating·of hand-digitizing of 
aerial photos with ground controls pinned in, 2.) doing the same 
thing within the department. He is advocating an in-house approach 
to enhance accuracy in generating a base map to arrive at 
footprints, stepping up to parcel numbers and then to locating 
residences, on a basis of 1"=400'. 

Erik Felt explained a digitizing board and techniques used with it. 
He also discussed prices and specs for equipment. Discussion 
followed from the Committee about timing, personnel required and 
total expendatures. 

Discussion of billing and additional work performed by the 
surveyor. Rita Kozak questioned details of surveyor's billings and 
sources of work done verses who gets paid for work done. Jim 
Hulbert discussed the letter enclosed with the committee reports 
about surveyor. Joe Rohl discussed making comparative analysis of 
current surveyor work verses word done, possibly leading to 
requests for proposal (RFP) contracting and billing. Committee 
discussed guidelines for performance verses accountability shown 
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Committee discussed pros and cons of a surveyor under contract 
verses a surveyor on staff. 

George Petaja moved that the Committee recommend to the County 
Board that the Land Management Department have a full time surveyor 
instead of hiring a surveyor on a contract basis; Rich Ruemmele 
seconded. Motion carried. 

Discussion about gathering support formation to support the 
recommendation. Joe Rohl expressed opposition to the motion due to 
lack.of data to support the idea- further, that the County Board 
doesn't understand the costs and practically of remonumenting the 
County, for example. George Petaja offered that this proposal 
would eliminate unfair advantages and notions of bias, and offer 
more understanding of the money spent on surveying. Further 
discussion about deadline for recommendation to Board and type of 
supporting data which should be included. 

George Petaja moved to amend the motion to go the County Board with 
recommendation when the information is ready to present, preferable 
August; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Amendment carried. Motion 
carried. 

·George Petaja moved to go into closed session under WI ss 19.85 (1) 
(c); seconded by Rita Kozak. Roll call vote was taken. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting went into closed session at 10:45 p.m. 

Meeting reconvened into open session at 11:50 p.m. 

Other business: Joe Rohl discussed the idea of creating ordinance 
amendments to allow a light industrial use to begin as a 
conditional use. 

Rich Ruemmele moved to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:02 a.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 



-------- ______________ ____:_ _____ _ 
----------- ----· 



I 

;.· 

i 
l·: ·~·-----

~. _ 1f~L;;;p-~~~~--~t:~--B'·w~ 
!;, ~ . . .. ... . -·n: --.. - -------- ---------------·-···------------·--··--------::.:·:::, ____ .::_·~ .. ····-····-----· ----·-·· ---·-··· -----------------------

___ . ... .it-- )./JQJ/8 ··-·-·-· - .. ·-·------- ·-· ~ lj.fjkla~ --·-····· .... -----------··--
........ ~ ... /4-r_ /1TffE.ett1~-- __ ..... Wf7t'£_ ;"}!(_~•t__ kl-1t<t!!NQ __ f?_~J!FT::-__ _ _ 

......... !Lb_:.,.~-'I~.--NJ7t.~ r~~D~104, 
. ~ ~ 333z.-0Ju-l.UL,tk~dlo./ t1.p£<o.,_[hrJ:": 

.. _ ... k 0r! s :.I .a-_~&~ . . _. . . __ .. :' _ _ "·· -------------~-~ 
········-·-···l~---~-~- _W?d'?~-"""'~-0~~4----

1:~ t!.it.. ~~- . '. ........ _ LU 9 7 & :.< . . /).. 9 0 Av s_ /fAG Gf!..~_l'ry _ .. . 

------. ~~~·· - £C,z_ ___ fb'tJ7tZ.:2 .. o<qa_'!!..&ye, __ ~tlfr-· 
.......... ; .. 1/lCJL a ___ (}cJ]'Y9 98s-tt...iJ ~~~~ ~-

t: 0 ~ o-· 
- ----------~-----11~ ~'~--~.'E.~~------·----------4.7-.\ __ ~---~~,~------~,~~5=~~~-- --· ----r· w ~ r <- 4~/J. J.-~t ~./ b uf' Sl"t . G &'(11/. ~.e4 (~ 1.._ __ !;1,.,._ f?-,.,·,.,·«c ,4>7 !;/ 

-- --- - -·- ... t-Ton\.{ __ .1.--Tl~-- rt~ rt __ wt.zsos.~ '65D"#i4tJ~ __ /1../d ~!.'c-_f!d.~ ___________ _ 
!:' -l . I 
!· 

. · .... - ___________ £ _____________ -·· -------··---·--··· - ----- ... -···· . ····-·-- --· ·-· ····---·---------·-----···-··----------------·· 
!·· 

r; --·· -·· .. -p--· . -- -- --·---·---·-·-··:.·-··- ---·······. --·-·-·--·---------- -· ··--·-------------------·------····-----------
;;· 
l •.. ~. ·---~r=-· __ -___ ·. ----- ---·- --~- .... ~-----~-----~-=~=~~-~--------·-·----~=-~---· . -~~-=-~=:~~~=-=·--
r: . 
I r· ·-· ... ····· -· ·--· -·--- . ,. 
I 
I I 
I·• -·- -- .. - . j;~ -· --- -... -- ----· -... --... 
lii 

.. -·-·--------- --~--t;---··--·----·· --·- -·-·-----· -------·- -----------·----- ----- . -~·-------~-~--------- ------------- ·--~----- . -------------

1; 
['< 
n: -. r~:~ . :· :==--~=-- :- --- ...... . 

- .. -------- Ji~---- ··--·------- -·--·-- --
LI 
!·< 

... 

L 
t: 
l 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 9, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 14th day 
of July, 1992, at 6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

6:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- announce date of next meeting 

6:00 p.m. - Protein Technologies, Inc. - conditional use 
permit to spread treatment pond sludge - Trenton 
andisabelle Townships 

6:20 p.m. - decision on Raebel rezone - Diamond Bluff Township 

6: 3 o p.m. ..,. Bob. Sheffers - final certified survey map approval 
for VandeBerg Subdivision - Oak Grove Township 

6:35 p.m._ - Kelly cain - final c~rtified survey map· approval -
- River. Falls Township · · 

6:40 p.m. - prelilnin~ry 4-lot certified survey map approval 
for Bernard Schoeder - Isabelle Township 

... 
6:50p.m. -Erik Felt·- report and approval for digitizer 

7:00p.m. -resolution approval of.Farmland Preservation
Agreements for 1992 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- any other business to properly come before the · 
Conunittee 

- adjournment 

H. RAITH~· 
Administr :t Working today for a better tomorrow 
County, Wi irPrinted on Recycled Paper 



~MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 14th day of July, 1992 at 
6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, and Rita 
Kozak. 

others present: steve Raith, Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

Joe Rohl, Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Next meeting date set for August 12, 1992 at 7:00 p.m.· 

Protein Technologies International - conditional use permit to 
spread treatment pond sludge in Trenton and Isabelle Townships. 
Jim Hulbert read the public hearing notice. Paul Windqraft, 
Protein Technologies, Plant Manager and Cheryl Kuhl, Quality 
Chairman Manager were present. They were present to request 
approval for the land spreading of sludge out of the treatment pond 
adjacent to Hager City. 

Don Johnson, Chairman of Trenton Township stated the residents are 
concerned about the hours of the operation and h_ow many. days it 
will continue. 

Cheryl Kulh stated that the hours are during the day and would be 
normal working hours and it would be three days a week.· 

Becky Base, Trenton Township - concern of all the spill in Pierce 
County; why in.the middle of a commercial development. 

Cheryl Kuhl stated that they wanted to find a place as close to the 
facility as possible. · 

Sherry Oberg, Trenton Tbwnship asked about the distances from a 
well, sewer or home. 

Pat Johnson, Trenton Township questioned not knowing inf.ormation 
until after the fact. 

Cheryl Kuhl stated they got a plan as soon as possible to the Solid 
Waste Management Board and the Land Management Committee. 

Discussion regarding the effect of sludge or nitrogen on ground 
water, crops and plants. Application is no different than putting 
a fertilizer on a field. 

Mike Johnson, Trenton Township questioned the rate of application. 

Cheryl Kuhl stated the rate of applications 70-90 pounds per acre 
assimilated over 3-4 years. 
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Jim Hulbert read standards of the DNR and compared the standards. 
with the actual Protein Technologies sludge results (sample sent.to 
the DNR). 

Cheryl Kuhl added that they are adding lime to the fields so the 
heavy metals are totally inert, before spreading the sludge. 

Evelyn Thompson, Isabelle Township - the soil at the site is sugar 
sand. 

Cheryl Kuhl stated that they are asking for 3 permits from the DNR: 
1.) to line the pond, 2.) spread sludge from their system that has 
accumulated over the years and 3. ) take care of some water that is 
coming out of their plant during pond reconstruction. 

Robin Roper, Trenton Township questioned why they are doing this 
project now. 

Cheryl Kuhl stated that the reason for spreading it now is to get 
a new WPDES permit. The pond is to be clay-lined so that it will_ 
not leak. Eventually it may need a polyvinyl liner. 

Discussion regarding the run-off in the area because tl.lere are 
wells in the area; they may be affected by nitrates. W~li water 
shouldn't be affected at these levels. DNR wouldn;~t give a permit 
if they thought wells·· would be contaminated. · 

Joe Rohl stated that this process is safer than th.at of a regular 
farmer spreading manure. 

The staff recommends approval. 

George Petaja stated that Protein Technologies did alot of 
research and incurred extra expense to get an expert in th.is area. 
He stated it's safer and controlled better than ·farm fertilizer 
application. 

Joe Rohl stated that he is familiar with toxicity o_f ferti:J,.izer and 
thinks it's more beneficial to the land and wouldn't threaten the 
environment. 

Rita Kozak stated that the application rate is a safe level and 
moves to approve this permit; George Petaja seconded the motion. 

Protein Technologies stated that they have been in Hager City for 
23 years and hope they have been a "good neighbor" in Hager City 
and wouldn't try to jeopardize anyone. 

The permit is approved. Motion carried. 
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Richard and Beth Raebel - mapping dispute in Diamond Bluff 
Township. steve Raith presented a confidential memo to the 
Committee members· from Debra Wojtowski, Corporation Counsel. Ed 
Vlack, attorney for and representing Mr. and Mrs. Raebel was 
present and stated that Steve Wilcox, Environmental Landscape and 
Management in st. Croix County looked at the site and in Mr. 
Wilcox's opinion, it is stable. 

Steve Raith read a letter Steve Wilcox put together which indicated 
stability of the property; no rip-rap required - no sand hank and 
is a suitable slope. 

steve Raith also stated that this is a floodplain mapping dispute 
and the area is above the floodplain level - at least the portion 
that is being removed. 

Motion by George Petaja that the land is above the 100 year 
floodplain and approves the request; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 

steve Raith stated that there are no restrictions like the st. 
Croix scenic easement. 

Joe Rohl questioned about building a structure ~igher than two 
stories requires a conditional use permit. Steve Raith stated 35 1 

in height is maximum according to ordinances. 

Rita Kozak stated.that she was not comfortable with the motion and 
would'l.ike to hear what the DNR has to say about this. 

Joe Rohl stated that he was comfortable with the motion and the DNR 
had a chance to respond clearly with the document and didn't have 
a reason to deny. · 

George Petaja stated the decision, based on our Co~nty ordinance, 
is as strict as the DNR's ordinance and both agree. 

Voting: Joe Rohl - yes, Ed Sjostrom - yes, George Petaja - yes and 
Rita Kozak - no. Motion carried. 

Mapping dispute is settled and property · is not part of the 
floodplain. 

Bob Sheffers - Vandeberg subdivision was dropped off the agenda. 

Kelly Cain - final certified survey map approval in River Falls 
Township. Mr. Cain passed out anticipated culvert .locations and 
culvert specifics. There is also a redrawing of a cert_ified survey 
map. 

Joe Rohl stated that the property owners are equally responsible 
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Comments on covenants and restrictions; local.and County laws must 
be complied with. 

Kelly Cain stated easement across unplatted land will be redrawn as 
outlot 1. 

Louie Campell, River Falls Township - Midwest Tower may need to 
rezone the land and 5 acre lots didn't go in the township. Kelly 
cain needs to go through the township. Mr. Campbell stated that 
only 5 lots per 40 acres are allowed within the township. 

Kelly Cain stated that only these 4 lots will be created-covenants 
prohibit the future subdivision of the original 4 lots. 

Louie Campbell sta,ted that some of the convenants go against the 
township. For example, Article 7 regarding commercial ve~ture and 
spot zoning. 

Kelly Cain stated that he wants to pursue commercial venture based 
on organic farming. · 

Mr. Campbell questioned the change on the certified survey maps. 
Mr. Cain stated that they are creating 3 new lots. 

Joe Rohl stated the final approval would be contingent upon River 
Falls Township approval. 

Steve Raith stated that there is a problem crossing the rayine, but 
it should be dealt with separately. He stated tha,t the lots are 
quite large and problem areas are far away from where the ],.ots are. 
The, problem areas are in conservancy and woodland tax. · He also 
stated that the uses are less intense than if farmed, reducing 
erosion. The driveway is situated in the best location possible 
and he sees no problem with this. 

Rita Kozak will not be voting; she will abstain. 

Motion by George Petaj a to approve, contingent u:ppn River Falls 
Township approval, covenants accepted and recordedr seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. · 

Bernard Schoeder, Isabelle Township -preliminary certified survey 
map approval. Mr. Schoeder stated that he ·owns . 4 0 acres of 
woodland and wants to sell it off for building sites of 10 acr~s 
each. Mr. Schoeder stated that some of them are rough land and 
there is only room for 4 lots because of the topography. 

Rita Kozak questioned where the 4 driveways come out. They are 
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concerned for traffic safety; they would come out on 170th Avenue. 

steve Raith stated that no permits would be required for the 4 
driveways. It is a flat area, light soil and there is a ravine 
between lots 3 and 4. 

Discussion regarding some of the driveways being connected. 

Joe Rohl stated that steve Raith should check for alluvial 
deposits. steve Raith stated that only the bottom of the valley in 
lots 2 and 3 have alluvial soils. 

George Petaja stated that a common access for lots should be 
considered so they could share driveways if possible. 

Steve Raith suggested that they should meet out there and look at 
the access. 

Mr. Schoeder stated that two of the lots could share a driveway. 

George Petaja moved for a preliminary approval, cpnditioned upon 
a site inspection, common ·access and to go to the to~ board; 
seconded .by Rita Kozak. Unanimous for preliminary approval. 
Motion carried. 

Erik Felt - bids dropped off of the agenda. 

Farmland Preservation Agreements 1992 - Resolution approval. steve 
Raith read agreements. Motion by George Petaja to recommend and 
the Resolution to the County Board for approval; s~conded by Rita 
Kozak. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Lola Bauer has questions regarding 
conditional·uses and expressed concern about where to put concrete, 
such as Bill Holst. · · 

Questions regarding clean fill, demolition materials, concrete, 
rock, brick, and rebar. Jim Hulbert stated that there are no 
provisions in the state contracts for paper disposal and that our 
zoning ordinance doesn't.address clean fill sites if it's not in a 
fl·oodplain. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the Lola Bauer complaint is being cleaned 
up on her own. There is a 70' drop, which is the old village dump 
site. It is now a residential site and they want to place clean 
fill on the site. Jim stated that the problem is that our code 
precludes any sort of temporary storage site. The County needs'a 
temporary storage provision for cases such as this. 

Joe Rohl suggests we ignore it for now and eventually go out to the 
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Jim Hulbert stated that we should allow them to store on a flat 
surface and there is 35-40,000 yards of material. He also stated 
that on the Bill Holst issue they allowed temporary storage because 
it would go to an approved site eventually. 

Due to the ambiguities in the code, George Petaja motioned that 
they allow the temporary storage of the clean fill at that point 
until the code can be amended to deal with the issue; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding letter with a motion from the past meeting 
pertaining to surveyor's position to be sent to the finance 
committee. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the Public Intervener's Office will be at 
the Land Management Department, Thursday, July 16th, 1992 at 12:30 
p.m. to look at the floodplain files, community assistment visit 
and to take a tour on Trenton Island. 

Discussion re9arding Bill Holst's site. 

General discussion regarding demolition and other clean fill site. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Minutes submitted from tape recording. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 21,. 1992 

9ife Copy 
. County Cfe-4/~ 

-

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of July, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
agenda.revisions 

- announce date of next meeting 
- approval of June 24th and July 8th minutes 
- approval of vouchers and surveyors report 

7:10 p.m. - Larry Degener - conditional usejspecial exception 
permit to make alterations and repairs to a non
conforming structure in the floodway - Trenton 
Township_ 

. - -
7:25 p.m. - Trenton Town Board to discuss junk carsjjunkyards 

and Trenton Island in Trenton Township 

7:40p.m. -Pierce County Highway Dept., agent for Donald 
Borst - conditional use renewal for mineral 
extraction - Salem Township 

8:00 p.m. - Erik Felt - report and approval for air photos 

8:10 p.m. - approval for final plat of Pine Ridg~ Estates -
Village of Spri~g Valley 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

motion to convene into closed session under WI 
ss19.85(1) (g) which states: conferring with legal 
coun~el for the governmental body who is rendering 
oral or written advice concerning strategy to be 
adopted by the body with respect to litigation in 
which it is likely to become involved 

- motion to reconvene into open session--. 

- any other business to pro~erly come before the 
Committee 

adjournment 

Administrc;r 'tliD . Working today for a better tomorrow 
H. RAITH ~ · 

County, Wls 1nPrinted on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 9, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of July, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in'Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- announce date of next meeting 
- approval of June 24th and July 8th minutes 
- approval of vouchers and surveyors report 

7:10 p.m. - Larry Degener - conditional use/special exception 
permit to make alterations and repairs to a non
conforming structure in the floodway - Trenton 
Township 

7:25 p.m. - Trenton Town Board to discuss junk carsjjunkyards 
and Trenton Island in Trenton Township 

7:40p.m. -Pierce County Highway Dept., agent for Donald 
Borst - conditional use renewal for mineral 
extraction - Salem Township 

8:00 p.m. - Erik Felt - report and approval for air photos 

8:10 p.m. - approval for final plat of Pine Ridge Estates -
Village of Spring Valley 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 9, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of July, 19 9 2, at 7: 0 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- announce date of next meeting 
- approval of June 24th and July 8th minutes 

approval of vouchers.and surveyors report 

7:10 p.m .• - Larry Degener - conditional use/special exception 
permit to make alterations and repairs to a non
conforming structure in the floodway - Tr.eriton 
Township · 

7:25 p.m. - Trenton Town Board to discuss junk carsjjul;lkyards 
·and Trenton Island in.Trenton Township 

·7:40p.m. -Pierce County Highway Dept., agent for Donald. 
Borst-,_ ·conditional use-renewal for mineral 
extraction - Salem Township 

8:00 p.m. - E;rik F.elt - report_ and approval for air photos 

8:10 p.m. - Daniel· Satre/Ray Gallop--- discussion/renewal of 
conditional usefspecial exception permit for 
tower, business - River Falls Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wi~in 

CJJD Working today for a better tomorrow 
- ~ Printed on Recycled Paper 

. . 



_ounty 

~,..;,,' 

/ ,;..,, ... i' 

/JP f-' -0~J, c..;.,u,'tR- :1- L.) r WL 
D MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 21st day of July, 1992 at 
7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom and Joe 
Rohl. 

Others present: 
attached list. 

Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, Erik Felt and see· 

Meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m. by Chairman, Joe Rohl. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to enter in closed session under ••• WI 
ss19.85(1} (g) which states: conferring with legal counsel for the 
governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice 
concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to 
litigation in which it is likely to become involved; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Meeting moved into closed session. 

Motion by George Petaja to enter into open session; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

The next Land Management Committe~ meeting will be held on August 
12th and 19th at 7:00 p.m. and September 2nd and 15th at 7;00 p.m. 

_Larry Degener - conditional usefspecial exception permit to make 
alterations and repairs to a non-conforming str~cture in the 
floodway in Trenton Township. Steve Raith read thepublic hearing 
notice. Mr. Degener presented photos and he stated that he wants 
to repair his existing porch foundation because the footings are 
old and there are cracks in the walls. He stated that he was not 
rebuilding this, just repairing and he wants to keep the same 
footage.. He stated. that he wants to take the existing roof and 
reframe it and reshingle it, because it is bad and he wants to 
replace the rafters. He made a sexist comment with respect· to age, 

· gender and strength. · 

Discussion regarding the proposed plans and the age of the 
structure. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Township Chairman - stated that he has no 
complaints on the proposal. 

Charles Gardas, neighbor - stated that he has no problems with 
this. 

Don Steele, Trenton Township Supervisor - stated that he has no 
problems either. 

Sharon Bargrain - stated that she supports Mr. Degener 100%. 
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Staff comments: Steve Raith asked where the paperwork was with· the 
elevations. 

Mr. Degener stated that he had it surveyed by Johnson and Scofield 
from Red Wing. 

staff report: Steve Raith stated that all of the improvements are 
above the floodplain elevation. The new amendments to the State 
statutes in the applicable codes (ss) 87.307 floodplain zoning for 
Trenton Island in Pierce County. (1) A floodplain zoning ordinance 
that applies to Trenton island in Pierce County may not limit the 
cost of any reconstruction, replacement or modification of,: or any 
addition to, any nonconforming building, as defined by the 
department by rule, that is located on the isl<imd, except as 
provided in sub. (2). 

(2) (a) For a building not covered under par. (b) the floodplain 
zoning ordinance may require that the cost of a modification of, or 
an addition to, a building of the type specified in sub. (1} may 
not exceed 50% of the building's market value on the date ~hat the 
modification or addition begins. · · · 

(b) For buildings of the type specified in sub. (1) that have been 
destroyed or that are so severely damaged that they cannot be 
restored, a floodplain zoning ordinance under s. 87.;30 may require 
that the cost of the reconstruction or replacement of the building 
may not exceed 150% of the building's market value imm¢diately 
before the destruction or the damage occurred. 

( c} An ordinance enacted under s. 8 7. 3 o may not impose the 
limitations under ·pars. (a) and (b) if, as a result of tlie 
reconstruction, replacement, modification or addition , the 
building and its use will conform with all of the provisions of the 
floodplain zoning ordinance enacted under s. 87.30 

These amendments prohibit the County from using other 
interpretations of value. The determined value of Mr. Degener's is 
arrived at by dividing $23,700 (assessed value of improvements} by 
.9126 (average assessment ratio} = $25,969 (market value} divided 
by 2 = $12,984 = 50% of the value. The cost yalue of the 
improvements is $12,678.00, which would place that at below the 50% 
value and the requirements still must be floodproofed - and they 
are. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the conditional use/special 
exception permit for 'Larry Degener; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. · 

Rita Kozak and George Petaja expressed displeasure with the current 
State Statute. 
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surveyor's Report - Bob Sheffers stated the remonumentation along 
County road cc, is 6 sections and is a 3 mile strip. Who pays for 
this - the cost will be shared with the Highway Department. Greg 
Gappa will do the digging. 

Motion by George Petaja to.approve this; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Sheila Harsdorf discussed the status .of statute amendments 
regarding Tre:pton Island, challenging the constitutionality of 
provisions in Chippewa Falls and Beloit. She stated that the 
Attorney · General has approved funds for the public inteni.ener to 
appoint a special public interven~r and they intend to file a case, 
but they are not sure who will be named in the suit. 

The Trenton Town Board appeared to discuss junk cars and j~ yards 
in Trenton ~ownship. Donald Johnson, Trenton Township Chairman · 
stated that they. have an accumulation of )unk cars and some 
citizens ·are upset over this issue. They did consider having a 
Trenton junk car ordinance for the township, but it is too 
expensive due to the chance.of litigation. 

Joe Rohl stated that ·the County Land Management Department did a 
junkyard study of the County and there were so or more sites 
countywide. . Joe stated that there is a need for the or4inance. 
Sometimes there is an accumulation over time of parts and vehicles 
which shouldn't be allowed, but the committee will ~ave to take it 
up eventually.. Joe stated that· there are major things in thi,s 
township that need to be done also. 

Don, Steele, Trenton Township - stated that there are 46 cars in one 
spot and he thinks that it is a disgrace. 

Steve Raith stated that since the Town Board meeting, the 
Department has taken action on 2 sites, one in Isabelle Township 
and one in River Falls Township - that's what we have had time to 
deal with so far. 

Joe Rohl stated that there are limited funds, limited resources and 
limited personnel. We can't hire more staff because of taxes and 
Steve Raith can't do all of it. Give them a chance to deal with 
the larger problems and then they will deal with the other 
problems. 

Steve Raith stated that he hasn't stopped at the 46 car site and 
before he can stop, he needs to look b~ck in the records and see if 
the permits allowed this before inspecting the site. 
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Joe Rohl stated that they will keep it a priority and stated that 
there should be a list of priority cases from the township. 

Jim Hulbert stated that they have been trying for 3 years to get a 
position for an environmental· health sanitarian to respond to 
complaints like this, but the postition hasn't been funded by the 
county. 

Barry Barringer, Trenton Township- questioned the status of zoning 
on salvage yards. 

steve ·Raith stated that he took copies of all the County's 
ordinance sections that referred to salvage yards junk cars to the 
Corporation Counsel's office and discussed it with the Assistant 
Corporation Counsel, Tim Sullivan before he issued th.e order 
against the site. There were no problems. The time problem limits 
implementation. The time would include documenting and 
photographing the site, getting the vehicle identification numbers, · 
map the site, notify the owner and give them a warning. Them after 
10 days from the 1st warning make an official notice, etc~ 

Joe Rohl stated that someone brought .up a Wisconsin Stat~ Statue 
that addresses unlicensed cars and if the cars are unlicensed for 
30 days, there is a fine. "' 

Barry Barringer differentiated useable partsfcars from inoperable 
vehicles. 

Steve Raith stated that the Pierce County Code, Section 8.36 does 
not allow any unlicensed, inoperable vehicles at all. Where the 3 
cars came in, was reference to a certain number of vehicles at 
which point a person would· need a sal vageyard license, but even 
before that, a person couldn't have them anyway •. This does not 
mean a person can't have a collectors car that doesn't run, but it 
has to have a collector's license. -

Barry Barringer stated that cars and farm machinery differ and 
maybe there should be exemptions. 

Discussion of the location of the site. 

There will be a public notice of junk car regulations in the form 
of a press release to be prepared by Jim Hulbert. 

Motion by George Petaja that the press release be issued indicating 
junk car enforcement; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Pierce County Highway, agent for Donald Borst renewal of 
conditional use permit for m~neral extraction in Salem Township. 
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Greg Gappa: 100' face, 30' bench. The Highway Department won't 
use it in the near future, but wants to keep the conditional use 
permit up to date so it is locked-in for future use. 

The staff recommends a renewal. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the conditional use renewal; 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to renew the conditional use permit for 
Pierce County Highway Department, agent for Donald Borst for 5 · 
years; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Erik Felt presented information on approval of the air photo 
purchases. 

CEI - Cal Comp digitizer cost $1,665.00. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve purchase of the Cal Comp Digitizer; 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion approved. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve $24;805.00 for black apd white 
photos of Oak Grove Township; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Discussion regarding wages for summer intern and other t~mporary 
help. Exceptions were made for the temporary law clerk. 

George Petaja asked if any other exceptions could be listed to. 
present to the Board. 

Report from Erik Felt on GPS monument densification program in 
Wisconsin and how it relates to Pierce County. 

Pine Ridge Estates - final plat approval - Village of Spring 
Valley. 

The staff recommends approval. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the Pine Ridge Estates fipal plat 
with contingency that the driveways are properly located and that 
the cul-de-sac radius.· is adequate; seconded by George· Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Steve Raith stated that the Gilman Township dog kennel owned by 
Mark and Kim Mattison is not on the agenda, but will discuss. Mr. 
and. Mrs. Mattison have a conditional use permit for dog kennels, 
but had many complaints regarding the noise problems. 

Discussion of the location of the site and where the neighbors 
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Mrs. Hughes, a neighbor, stated that they have talked to Mr.and 
Mrs. Mattison about the problem. The boarding kennel had up to 17 
dogs at one time. 

Discussion·regarding the structure, landscape and housing of the 
animals. 

Mrs. Hughes asked what they should do. 

steve Raith stated that the Committee should visit the site (the 
noise is worse on weekends, because there are more dogs then} and 
the Committee should visit both Mr. and Mrs. Mattison and:Mr. and 
Mrs. Hughes in order to understand what is going on.. The 
vegetation and landscape affect noise levels. Steve stated that he 
had been to the site. 

Gilman Township input - Lorne Hanson, Gilman ToWI)ship Chairman 
stated at the hearing there were no complaints. · 

Mrs. Hughes stated that she didn't realize that the Mattisons were 
building a boarding kennel; she thought they were building a dog 
kennel. 

Joe Rohl stated that he thought it was going to be a small 
operation at the time of application. 

Jim Hulbert stated that previous condi tiona! use permits for 
kennels were quite specific regarding numbers of dogs and other 
operation parameters. 

Lorne Hanson stated that the Mattison's have a permit to build some 
additional utility building around the kennel. 

steve Raith stated that he will review the file and he will send it 
to Mrs. Hughes. 

Discussion on when to go look at the kennels. The Committee will 
put it on the agenda for August 12th and rehear. 

Lorne Hanson stated that tne town doesn't want to take sides; they 
just want to get this problem resolved. They want to seek 
compatibility. 

Jim Hulbert stated that all this month the surveyors report hasn't 
been approved yet this month, as it was tabled at the previous 
meeting. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to table the surveyor's report; seconded by 
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Motion by George Petaja to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m. 

(Minutes submitted from tape and some written from the meeting.) 

lU 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE , 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 · Ext. 232 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of August, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of July 14th & 21st minutes 
- approval of surveyors report and vouchers 
- set date of next meeting 

7:15 p.m. - A.J. Halvorson - condition use permit for a 
private airstrip - River Falls Township 

7:30 p.m. - Thomas Rauch, agent for Allen & Carolyn Kelly -
conditional usejspecial exception permit for 
grading and filling in the floodplain - River 
Falls Township · 

7:45 p.m. - Robert and Joyce Rosene ~ conditional use permit 
for lift and related structures - Clifton 
Township 

8:00 p.m. - Je.ffrey Oskey - conditional usejspecial exception 
permit- addition and alterations to nonconforming 
dwelling in floodway - Trenton Township 

8:20p.m. -Russell and Elizabeth Anderson- conditional use/ 
special exception permit - additions and alter
ations to nonconforming dwelling in floodway -
Trenton Township 

- Wayne Lundgaard - Village of Ellsworth sign fees 

- Arthur Ulrich - preliminary. certified survey map 
approval -:. Clifton Township . 

- Bernard Schoeder - final certified survey map 
approval - Isabelle Township 

- discuss conditional use permit for Mark and Kim 
Mattison's dog kennel - Gilman Township 

- Pierce County shooting range 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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August 12th agenda 

- discuss renumbering signs 

- discuss Protein Technologies spreading permit 

- motion to convene into closed session under WI 
ss 19.85(1) (g) which states: conferring with 
legal counsel for the governmental body who is 
rendering oral or written advice concerning 
strategy to be adopted by the body with respect 
to litigation in which it is likely to become 
involved 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- discuss county surveyor issue 

- discuss budget. 

- discuss involvement of Land Management Committee 
in clean fill sites 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of August, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:oop.m. -Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of July 14th & 21st minutes 

approval of surveyors report and vouchers 
- set date of next meeting . 

7:15 p.m. - A.J. Halvorson - condition use permit for a 
private airstrip - River Falls Township 

7:30 p.m. ~ Thomas Rauch, agent for Allen & carolyn Kelly -
conditional usejspecial exception permit for 
grading and filling in the floodplain - Rive+ 
Falls Township 

7:45 p.m. - Robert and Joyce Rosene -.conditional use permit 
for lift and related structures - Clifton 
Township 

8:00 p.m. - Jeffrey Oskey - conditional use/special excep~ion 
permit - addition and alterations to nonconfo~ing 
dwelling in floodway - Trenton Township 

8:20 p.m. - Russell and Elizabeth Anderson - conditional use/ 
special exception permit - additions and alter
ations to nonconforming dwelling in floodway -
Trenton Township 

- Wayne Lundgaard - Village of Ellsworth sign fees 

- Arthur Ulrich - preliminary certified survey map 
approval - Clifton Township 

- Bernard Schoeder - final certified survey map 
approval - Isabelle Township 

- discuss conditional use permit for Mark and ~im 
Mattison's dog kennel - Gilman Township 

- Pierce County shooting range 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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STEVEN H. RAITH 

August 12th agenda 

discuss renumbering signs 

- discuss Protein Technologies spreading permit 

discuss county surveyor issue 

discuss budget. 

- any other business .to properly come before the 
Committee· 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 12th day of August, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele, Ed 
Sjostrom and Rita Kozak arriving at 7:10 p.m. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister, Erik 
Felt and see attached list. · 

Meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl, Chairman at 7:03 p.m. 
-,?. 

Minutes of July 14th and 21st were present. on July 14th minutes, 
Becky Hase's concern was of "sites", not spills. Motion by George 
Petaja to approve with correction; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the surveyor's report which was 
presented; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve vouchers which were presented; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Next meeting dates are August 19th, 1992, September 2nd and 15th, 
1992. Another meeting was scheduled for September 23rd, 1992. 

A.J. Halvorson -.conditional use permit for private airstrip in 
River Falls Township. Mr. Halvorson was present and presented 
plans. He stated that he has met with the River Falls Town Board 
and the City. He. has down-graded his plans to a personal airport. 
The City of River Falls has requested that he change his traffic 
patterns. Mr. Halvorson stated that he has recieved a permit from 
FAA with conditions~ He also stated that the Town Board has 
approved it. A new road has been installed and he has made a small 
park area for flying radio-controlled airplanes on the property. 

Louie Campbell stated that he was sure the County and River Falls 
Township would stay in control of the airstrip and follow-up on any 
complaints. He wanted to make sure that it would ·be for immediate 
family use only. He stated that a letter was sent regarding the 
meeting and it should become part of the meeting record. 

Richard Alexander, a neighbor to Mr. Halvorson - asked about the 
definition of private use, but had his question answered and he has 
no objection to a private airstrip. 

Bill Schoettle has concerns about smaller remote planes flying and 
he asked what the range were on the small planes. Mr. Halvorson 
stated that it was not that far, only about 1/2 a mile. 
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Sharon Phillips, Oak Grove Township was present and has no 
objection to the airport, but has problems with the remote control 
planes. She would like some reassurance that Mr. Halvorson will 
control the remote control planes. 

Gene Pope, River Falls Township - asked, since the County doesn't 
have an ordinance, what are we going on, what is the private use 
and who constitutes family members. He wants to know what the 
limits are. 

Staff report - all conditions by state and federal agencies must be 
followed. ~ Three concerns for an approval by FAA are that the 
flight pattern be to the east since the Pierce County tower is to 
the west; the trees need to be cut and approach pattern has to be 
20 to 1 while clearing the power lines on the south. Private use 
will have to be defined. steve Raith suggest that it be immediate 
family only, such as sons, daughters, and his wife. 

Discussion regarding remote control planes. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve conditional use with conditions 
that it is used by immediate family only, self, spouse and 
children; meets all Federal/State requirem~nts, gate on access road 
and contingent upon all government approvals, seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Thomas Rauch, agent for Allen and Carolyn Kelly - conditional 
use/special exception permit for grading/filling in floodplain in 
River Falls Township. Public hearing notice was read. Mr. Rauch 
was present to state tentatively planning to purchase if .he can get 
access to a building site. The only place to get to land is a low 
lying place from County Road W. Trimbelle Creek goes through the 
property. Joe Rohl stated that the township wants it tabled as 
they would like to see some things meet before the County approves. 
Mr. Rauch stated that he has met with Elwood Elliot and he didn't 
know of any other requirements. 

Mr. Campbell stated that he has talked to Mr. Kelly and wants to 
discuss the driveway and it's on the Town agenda. 

Plans were submitted. No fill will be placed in the wetland area. 
Pat McCardle lives across from the building site and asked to be 
informed on how he's going to avoid wetlands and building the 
bridge. Mr. Rauch explained his plans and stated that the length 
of the driveway will be a couple thousand feet. 

Quinton Wood, an adjacent property owner stated there are 4 dams 
that affect that property and hasn't seen any flooding there. 

Staff report: In the initial proposal, the driveway was going 
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through wetland area and to be able to go through wetlands, you 
have to prove that you have exhausted all other accesses. The 
bridge permit will be controlled by the DNR. Bridge design plans 
were presented. Driveway will be low and at times of high water it 
will not create a significant back water. 

Joe Rohl recommended that he check for fire protection access 
during times of high water over the road. 

Condition that the driveway has to stay low and no increase over 
existing land - 6"-12" maximum. 

Louie Campbell asked about the risk for lack of access to the 
dwelling. 

No comments were recieved from Gary Lepak, DNR. 
will be viewing the site tomorrow. 

Dan Koich, DNR 

Phil Willgrubs, Trenton Township asked about the location. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to table the application until more 
information is received; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Robert and Joyce Rosene - conditional use permit for a lift and 
related structure in st. Croix Riverway in Clifton Township. Bill 
Machachlan, Cliff Climber Systems was present to discuss the 

. proposal for Mr. and Mrs. Rosene. A 200' lift system to the river 
is being proposed - presently there is a slip~ery concrete walk. 

Staff report: Basically the proposal meets the requirements of the 
st. Croix Riverway ordinance. It terminates up slope from the 
cabin; it will be screened from the river and recommends approvals. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the conditional use application 
for Robert and Joyce Rosene; seconded. by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Jeffrey Oskey - .conditional use/special exception permit for an 
addition and alterations to a nonconforming dwelling in the 
floodway in Trenton Township. The public hearingnotice was read. 
Mr •. Oskey and Jeff Frost were present. Mr. Oskey presented the 
history of· the proposal which was originally requested in 1990. 
Assessed value of $35,500.00 was made in 1982. He stated he would 
like to build a second story basically for storage. The outside 
structure is of the 75' setback from the water's edge. Mr. Seipel 
was really apprehensive about using the 1982 assessed value. Mr. 
Seipel suggested a replacement cost would work better. Mr. Frost 
figured the replacement cost would be $82,000.00. The estimate 
from Frost Construction is $18,400.00 for construction· cost only -
raising roof level, studs, joists. Enclose existing front porch, 
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windows and demolition are not included. 

Sharon Bargain, Trenton Township, an adjoining property owner 
stated she has no objection to this request. 

Staff report: $19,340.00 would be the ?0% modification limit -
improvements are above the 65 flood elevations, construction costs 
should include everything. steve Raith stated that using the 
assessed value is fair. 

Steve Raith r~commends that we have the whole cost of the project. 

Discussion regarding the use of the 2nd story and the finished 
costs of the project. 

Sharon Bargain stated that the new law that was passed clearly 
states 50% of current assessed value and interior decoration should 
not be included in the construction costs. 

Diane Rehder, Trenton Township stated that the new law states that 
the 50% is for each project and it is not fair to use the 1982 
value. 

Phil Wilgrubs, Trenton Township stated that they should get a 
current assessed value. 

Jim Hulbert stated that only the original structure requires a 
building permit. since only the structural .alterations are 
included in the figures presented, any finishing work would in 
effect such the total amount of the project over the ass.essable 
limit. The subsequent work could be done without a permit all 
though no one would ever know. Mr. Oskey may change his mind 
tomorrow or at the same time in the future, or he could sell the 
house and the new owner may wish to subtotally improve the proposed· 
structural modification. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the estimated costs for # 1, 2 
and 3 from the bid list at $18,400.00 for Jeffery Oskey's additions 
and alterations to a nonconforming dwelling; seeonded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. -

Discussion regarding the finishing work not requiring a permit. 

Delbert Johnson, Trenton Township agrees with Mr. Oskey's project 
and is in favor of allowing the request. 

Russell and Elizabeth Anderson - conditional use/special exception 
permit for additions and alterations to a nonconforming dwelling in 
the floodway in Trenton Township. The public hearing notice was 
read by Steve Raith. Delbert Johnson represented by Russell 
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Anderson w&s present. Existing footings are to be replaced with 
different beams and a new roof to be placed on the trailer and 
porch. Plans were submitted. 

Sharon Bargrain, Trenton Township, President of the Floodplain 
Association, stated she had no objections. 

Robert_Peterson, neighbor stated that he supports this request. 

Karl Kresbach, neighbor stated that he has no objections. 

Staff report was read. Discussion regarding the total cost of the 
project. This was not submitted. 

Diane Rehder stated that he's asked for floodproofing and this is 
not required in the 50% modification clause and couldn't he done 
the footings under the mobile home without being included. 

Motj,on by Rita Kozak to approve the floodproofing request for 
Russell Anderson; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Floodproofing is for 
the footings only. Motion carried. 

The public hearing notice being published, costing taxpayers money 
to pay for another publication-costs were discussed. 

Motion by Rita Kozakto table the improvement requests until more 
he provides a cost estimate, September 15, 1992; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Wayne Lundgaard - Village of Ellsworth. Mr. Lungaard was present 
to state they will be placing 2 signs on Farmers Union east of 
Ellsworth_property and because they are Village signs, they are 
asking to be exempt from paying the 2 fees at $70.00 each. 

Staff report - Steve Raith stated that you can't waive the fees for 
something like this otherwise everyone would be asking for a fee 
waiver. 

Motion by George Petaja to make an exchange of services; seconded 
by Rich Ruemmele. Jim Hulbert stated that if this request is 
okayed, then we would be setting a precedent. Would we, for 
example, now take chickens from a farmer for a building permit? 
Discussion regarding this subject. ·Motion carried. 

Arthur Ulrich - preliminary certified survey map approval· in 
Clifton Township. Peter Hiniker was present to represent Mr. 
Ulrich for the preliminary approval for a large certified survey 
map development. Plans and covenants were presented. A 3-lot 
certified survey map was.previously approved. 17 lots are being 
planned; all over 5 acres. The Clifton Town Board and Planning 
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Commission has approved this map. The roadway into the development 
is already a recorded certified survey map. 

Discussion regarding the roadway covenants and it was recommended 
that #13 be removed from the covenants. 

Staff report was read. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve. the preliminary certified survey 
map with conditions that erosion control measures are met, an 
archaeology study if needed and #13 removed from the covenants; 
seconded ~ George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Bernard Schoeder - final certified survey map approval - Isabelle 
Township. No one was present, so the item was not discussed. 

Mark and Kim Mattison- complaint was.received regarding the noise 
at the dog kennel site in Gilman Township. Mr. Mattison stated 
that they are trying to keep the animals quiet. They are placing 
the dogs in different locations. Kim Mattison presented a list of 
neighbors that have no complaints and a list of clients using the 
kennel. Joe Rohl stated that he was at the site last night and 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Hughes. Joe noted that it was quiet. 

Joe Rohl did not note any noise from the dogs until they were in 
the kennel.. There are 9 runs and 1 to 2 dogs are kept in a run. 
The kennel was very clean and the dogs are well cared for. He 
stated that he could see why Mr. and Mrs. Hughes could be 
disturbed. He also stated that he doesn't want to see the permit 
pulled until the other members visit the site and recommend other 
alternatives and maybe some shielding from other properties. Maybe 
the number of dogs should be limited. 

Dem1is Hughes, Gilman Township was present and stated that the 
noise problem has been an inconvenience. On the weekends, when 
there are 13 dogs the noise is worse. He stated his property 
values have decreased and he wants it quieter. He stated that he 
does not want to offend .anyone. 

Motion by George Petaja to table the complaint regarding the dog 
kennel, until the next meeting; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Pierce County Shooting Range - Ellsworth Township. Dick Wilhelm, 
Vice-President of the sub-committee was present and stated that the 
solutions have been reached for the conditions/recommendations that 
the Committee had set. The work on the berms has not been started 
at this time because they didn't know when it would be reopened. 
They plan on viewing the Lake Elmo gun range. There are plans for 
noise buffers. 
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A letter was presented from Greg Gappa, Pierce county Engineer. He 
conducted a hydraulic analysis on the area where the berm extension 
is going to take place. A memo was presented and read from Deb 
Wojtowski, Corporation Counsel dated August 1.1., 1992. Staff report 
was presented and read. A map was presented, showing the proposed 
berm extension. 

Dick Wilhelm'stated that the Committee for the range can meet all 
10 requirements and 7 recommendations if the filling can be 
permitted for the berm extension. 

Steve Thay~r opposed any filling due to laws against floodplain 
filling and flooding which can result. He described an unnamed 
location which can be developed as a range on short notice with 
better provisions than reopening the current site. 

Joe Rohl discussed the long-term, short-term implications of 
locating ranges. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the shooting range subcommittee was only 
required to address the 10 requirements issues relating to the 
range and the compliance with the recommended items should not be 
binding on a decision to re-issue the permit.. If the 1.0 issues 
were satisfactorily addressed, then the Land Management Committee 
would have no recourse but to re-issue the permit. 

More discussion regarding the berm affecting the water flowage. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to allow the filling for the berm with the 
expansion to 20' specified in the report; seconded by George 
Petaja. Motion· carried. 

Protein Technologies discussion regarding the permit for 
spreading industrial waste. The waste was spread within 500' from 

.a residence. A letter addressed to Peter Skorseth, DNR dated 
August 1.0, 1992 from Cheryl Kuhl was presented. A letter to Cheryl 
Kuhl dated August 7, 1992 from Jack Hirt, E & K General Hauling, 
Inc. and a sludge Transportation and Disposal Agreement were 
presented. Jim Hulbert stated that this was discussed at the last 
~olid Waste meeting and an enforcement action was recommended. 

Cheryl Kuhl, Protein Technologies stated that there was an 
infringement. It was accidental and they did try to conform to the 
permit in every way. Apologies for the accident were recieved.· 

Earl Wilhelm, E & K Hauling stated that it was an accident. He 
stated that the operator made an error in the opening of the valve. 
Details were relayed by Mr. Wilhelm. Ms. Kuhl stated that it was 
a leakage; not an injection based on volume standards. 
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Motion by Rita Kozak to convene into closed session under WI ss, 
agenda, (etc.); seconded by Rich Ruemmele. All members voted yes. 

Motion by George Petaja to reconvene into open session; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. All members voted yes. 

Joe Rohl reported that the Protein Technologies violation will be 
handled through the Corporation Counsel office. 

Jim Hulbert discussed numbering signs. Some townships are using an 
unauthorized white numbered signs. Motion by Rich Ruemmele to send 
a letter to the townships regarding signs that are to be used; · 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding the county surveyor issue. Greg Gappa, Pierce 
County Engineer stated the County Road CC to Highway 10 project is 
3 miles, to County Road HH and to Highway 72 is 2 miles. He is 
requesting expanding the project for the 5 miles and is applying 
for the whole 5 miles of surveying. According to Mr. Sheffers, the 
County Surveyor, this project will take him all year to finish the 
project. 

Discussion regarding monies and the surveyor's budget. 

Three miles requires 32 monuments and the additional miles will be 
17 more. 

Motion by George Petaja to expand the project on County Road CC to 
Highway 72 for the County Surveyor work but not to exceed the 
budget. If they are over the budget, the Highway Department will 
have to pay for the rest; seconded by Rita Kozak. 

Jim Hulbert mentioned that the highway department may be eligible 
for cost sharing and a method should be established to make sure we 
get it back into the department. 

Motion by George Petaja to include the cost sharing back into the 
surveying budget; seconded by Rita Kozak. Amended motion carried. 
Original motion ca·rried • 

. ~ 

Jim Hulbert mentioned that by September 14, 1992, all departments 
must have a budget to the County Clerk's office. Jim Hulbert then 
presented and explained the draft budgets. surveyor's budget was 
presented. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the surveyor's budget as 
presented; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

A cost form related to hiring new personnel for the County was· 
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presented for a surveyor. Motion by George Petaja to approve with 
contingency that information is recieved regarding surveyor with 
own equipment; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Uniform Numbering System budget was presented. Motion by Rich 
Ruemmele to approve the UNS budget with a separate fee charge for 
signs; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Zoning budget was presented. Discussion regarding temporary help 
versus contracting out and new equipment. Motion by George Petaja 
to approve the zoning budget; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

GIS budget was presented. #219 was changed to $40,000.00 and 
$20,000.00 was transferred to #314. Motion by Rich Ruemmele to 
approve the GIS budget; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Land Management budget was presented. Motion by George Petaja to 
approve the Land Management budget; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Jim Hulbert stated there's another problem with the Zoning 
ordinance. Clean fill sites are not listed anywhere except the 
code states any land use needs a permit and that they are not 
listed as permissible or conditional uses. Discussion regarding 
priority issues and the need for an ordinance revision. This will 
be discussed with the. Solid Waste Committee. 

Joe Rohl stated there are too many other issues that need to be 
addressed right now. 

A press release for junk carsjjunkyards was presented by Jim 
Hulbert and will be sent to the papers tomorrow. · 

Jim Hulbert stated that Bay City Silica Plant wants to tear down 
the building and bury it on site. This would also require a permit 
from the Land Management Committee. These pressing matters cannot 
simply be ignored. 

Jim Hulbert announced a bluffland forum at Winona. 

Motion by George Petaja to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. · 

Meeting adjourned at 1:15 a.m. 

Minutes submitted by, 
Mary Jo Hollister 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE , · 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

August 10, 1992 

Meeting Notice 

The Land Management Committee will meet on the 19th day of Augusti 
1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth for revisions to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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August 17, 1992 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 19th day 
of August, 1992, at 6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

6:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- certified survey map final approval for Bernard 

Schoeder - Isabelle Township 

6:05 p.m. - motion to convene into closed session under WI 
ss 19.85(1) (g) which states: conferring with 
legal counsel for the governmental body who is 
rendering oral or written advice concerning 
strategy to be adopted by the body with respect 
to litigation in which it is likely to become 
involved regarding floodplain issues 

7:00 p.m. -motion to reconvene into open session 

7:00 p.m. - public hearing for ordinance revisions 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 19th day of August, 1992 
at 6:00p.m. in the County Board room in the Ellsworth Courthouse. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak and Rich Ruemmele, and 
George Petaja arriving at 6:30 p.m.· 

Others present: Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, Deb Wojtowski and see 
attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Joe Rohl at 6:15 p.m. 

~ . . . . 
Bernard Schoeder, Isabelle Townsh1p - cert1f1ed survey map f1nal 
approval. Steve Raith stated that the preliminary approval stated 
that he should go visit the site and see if anything could be done 
to limit the number of driveways. Steve stated that he could see 
no problems. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve Bernard Schoeder's application 
for the certified survey map for final approval; seconded by Rita 
Kozak. Motion carried. · 

No agenda revisions offered at this meeting. 

Meeting was recessed until George Petaja joined the quorum at 6:30 
p.m. 

George Petaja announce that there would not be closed session. 

Public hearing for ordianance revision- Deb Wojtowski, Corporation 
Counsel discussed her work applied to the.subdivision ordinance and 
applications. Little was added nor subtracted, but.much was re
arranged and there was a lot of changes. She stated that there was 
a lot of confusion. There were many duplications and co-mingled 
that were not understandable. They grouped like things together in 
sections. She detailed the summary of the documentation·which was 
distributed to the Committee. 

Some discussion by Committee regarding the use and value of public 
hearings, when co.ndi tional use applications are heard by the 
Committee. The public has too much time given at public hearings. 
Must treat everybody equal and be consistent. Who and ·how to 
decide which applications need public hearingsjappeals or not, 
because of lack of time in a meeting. This was one of two 
substantive changes proposed in the general memo from Corporation 
Counsel. Does not have to be a public hearing to have public 
testimony. The Committee also discussed comparisons of class 1 and 
class 2 notices in fairness to applications, notification and 
opportunities to support or oppose. Need to limit the length of 
time for each application; no discussion back and forth within the 
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audience. They need to set up rules of how to operate under. 

Joe Rohl. opened the meeting to comments about code revisions. 

Steve Sponslor, River Falls Township questioned on a rezoning or a 
special use permit, that if notices were mailed to adjoining 
property owners. 

Steve Raith detailed the process and times used for public notices 
that are sent out. If persons are outside the notification zone, 
won't have as great as chance to notice this, which aren't many. 
He suppor~d the need to streamline the public comment section of 
hearings. 

Committee responded on subjects including staff reports, written 
comments, and the thought process Committee and public use to react 
to public hearing items. Also discussed was a policy and notice 
procedure to enforce a procedure for responses offered at hearings. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township Supervisor presented a letter 
for the hearing which was read by Joe Rohl, to Steve Raith, 
regarding proposal to amend the zoning ordinance. 

Steve Raith responded to the letter's comments and some glitches 
which occurred in notices published and the real subject being 
revised. 

Louie Campbell also responded about the public hearing procedure. 
He suggested the proposer of the change should bear the 
responsibility to organize the application and presentation as well 
as offer enough meeting notice time to allow others who may be 
affected by the change. 

Some discussion by Joe Rohl about controlling the public input in 
regard to repeating information on that subject. 

Robert Chambers, City of River Falls urged the Committee to keep 
all class 2 notices for conditional use applicants due to concern 
by neighbors about such changes. He supported the need to 
streamline the public input process. 

Jim Hulbert stated that he was not aware of any jurisdiction that 
did not give citizens .a chance to comment on land use issues in 
their neighborhood and that the state public hearings always allow 
written testimony after the oral testimony for a certain period, to 
encourage any information recognized after the hearing. 

Doug Johnson, Clifton Township Supervisor, supported other 
comments. 
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Barry Barringer, Trenton Township, supported precise comments to 
streamline input without sacrificing democracy. 

Carl Braunreiter, Trenton Township, concerned about stifling 
spontaneity of public debate at hearings. ·He preferred time limits 
for subjects, rather than time limits or appearances per persons. 

Jack Carlson, Gilman Township, commented that the code needs to be 
improved with better documentation for public use. It needs to be 
in a business like manner. 

Public teatimony ended at 8:00 p.m. 

Deb Wojtowski answered definition questions for George Petaja, Joe 
Rohl and Rita Kozak about definitions of nuisance/non-nuisance . 

_/applications for light industrial conditional uses in business 
districts. It has to have an impact on persons. 

Jim Hulbert suggested additional changes needed to encompass new 
uses such as: bed and breakfasts, sludge application sites, 
demolition debris sites, ·clean fill sites, and kennels. Another 
situation should address the county's position on multi-family 
construction, permitted, encouraged, or designed. 

Discussion by the Committee on these subjects. 

Steve Sponsler, River Falls Township, questioned regarding the area 
of application for the code revision. 

Joe Rohl explained how the code would apply to agricultural versus 
business zones. 

Motion by George Petaja to include in the agricultural zone as 
conditional uses: clean-fill sites, demolition debris sites, 
sludge-spreading and kennels in the ordinance revisions; seconded. 
by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the light industrial definition 
in the Business District; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert and Deb Wojtowski discussed permitted process required 
to permit a bed and breakfast activity. 

Motion by George Petaj a to include bed and br_eakfasts in the 
conditional use application for Agricultural, Business-1, Business 
and residential districts; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Discussion ensued about policy positions on class 2 notices with 2 
weeks publications, notices and public input procedures which the 
Committee should adopt for future use. Board of Adjustment 
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procedure will be sent to the committee for future use to the Land 
Management Committee. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Rita 
Kozak. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

Minutes submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 2nd day of 
September, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of August 12th & 19th minutes 
-approval of·surveyor report and vouchers 
- announce date of next meeting 

7:10p.m. - William Cooper, Jr., agent for Michael 
Michaud - conditional use for a campground -
Maiden Rock Township 

7:25 p.m. - Donald & Patti Jo Seymour - conditional use for 
day care center - Trenton Township 

7:35 p.m. - discuss surveying issues 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- Ed Kraemer & Sons, Inc. - conditional use 
renewals for mineral extraction - Gilman 
and Trenton Townships 

- discuss recommendation for a clean fill site 
for Mark Larson on property owned by Randy 
Bredahl - Clifton Township 

Dennis Clemens - discuss concern about lead in 
environment as a result of DOT painting activities 

- discuss 911 systemjuniform numbering system 

- River Falls Township regarding road signs 

- approval to attend DNR water regulations training 
session 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

H. RAITH 
Administrator 

CliD Working today for a better tomorrow 
county, Wi~'n 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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The Land Management Committee met on the 2nd day of September, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board room in the courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak and George Petaja. 

others present: Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, Mary Jo Hollister, Debra 
Wojtowski arriving at 8:35 p.m. and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Joe Rohl. 

Agenda revisions - Louie Campbell, River Falls Township regarding 
road signs will be moved to 7:10 p.m. Minutes were presented and 
will be approved at the September 15th meeting. 

The next meeting dates are September 15th and September 23rd. 
october 14th and October 28th were scheduled for.future meeting 
dates. 

River Falls Township road signs - Louie Campbell distributed a 
letter sent by the Land Management Department to the Township. The 
letter was read. Concerns regarding the Township having the 
authority to take over a ·private road and taxpayers monies. 
suggests that the private individual pay for the sign, because they 
do not want to take responsibility of the road. The road. is not up 
to town standards. A letter will be sent to the developer by 
Department Staff. 

Motion be George Petaja that developers will pay for signs for 
private roads; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

William· Cooper, Jr., _agent for Michael Michaud- conditional use 
for campground in Maiden Rock Township. Public hearing notice was 
read.. Mr. Cooper was present to state that he is negotiating the 
sale of the property if conditional use is granted. He stated his 
interest is to operate an environmentally, safe campground with 70 
seasonal campsites; RV sites and will include a year round 
residence and office. The land. will be disturbed as little as 
possible. Operations will be May 1st to November 1st with 
projections of 150-200 people, 100 vehicles-interested in helping 
maintain roads and will have a staff of a full-time manager and 3 
part-time employees. 

Discussion regarding condi tiona! use ·permits , staying with the 
property, not the owner. ·· 

Dennis Guebner lives on the road of proposal and he stated that he 
hasn't seen any plans or has not been contacted except for the 
letter of notification of the meeting. 

steve read the staff report. A large copy of the topographic map 
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was presented. The red square on the map is the approximate 
location of the existing barn on the property. Steve stated that 
looking at the site, it basically looks like a farmstead where 
probably an old home was removed and a new one was placed. The 
area is mostly open pasture and grassland at this time. The green 
area is the ravine that goes down the slope toward Lake Pepin. In · 
looking at the topography there is nothing that is proposed here 
that provides serious concerns regarding the environment. The 
campsite is kept away from the bluffline and is not very far out 
into the field. Steve also stated that he did not see any concern 
in that regard, however erosion control measures would have to be 
established for the creation for the roadway. It appears to be 
500'-700' long and by placing that on a contour on any prQperty, 
there is going to be some run-off. Entrance and ·exit from the 
property could be a safety concern, especially since the driveways 
are angled, there are blind spots for the people exiting the 
property. Steve stated .that he had talked with one of the 
neighbors who were concerned about parties missing the property and 
driving back to the dead-end road and not able to turn around and 
the property. owners would become annoyed by all the traffic turning 
around in their yard with all the trailers. Steve stated that 
these things could be overcome by·conditions placed on issuing a 
permit that the driveways be reconstructed to enter the roadway at 
.right :angles and placed at locations that were not subject to blind 
spots where a person might have traffic accidents.· The signage 
should be clear yet unobtrusive, such as a state park sign. The 
normal concerns will have to be addressed and the sewage disposal 
will have to meet state codes. The state campground regulations 
will have to be met and a license will have to be obtained from the 
State of Wisconsin. He does not see any reasons why it should not 
be approved with conditions. 

Danny Wild, Maiden Rock Township questioned regarding the real 
estate value and feels that 16 acres is too small of a site for a 
campground, the waste/sewage must be legal and the dumpage of the 
sewage must be regulated. He is concerned about campers missing 
the entrance and not being able to turn around and damage the road. 
He had more concerns regarding pet control and that there already 
is a campground in Maiden Rock and Bay City and asked if there 
would be a store and liquor sales and he is concerned about hunters 
in the area. 

Mr. Cooper stated that 20 campsites is maximum per acre. He 
hasn't considered hunters because it's private property. He stated 
that there will be an interest in the sale of beer. 

Dennis Guebner, Maiden Rock Township, states he feels under 
pressure, not adequate time, and asks for it to be post-poned and 
doesn't know the zoning requirements but, he feels it is not good 
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zoning. He wants the neighbors to discuss traffic concerns. 

Discussion regarding public notifications. 

Helmut Breuer, adjoining property owner, has same concerns as Mr. 
Guebner. 

Linda Coffey, Maiden Rock Township, reinforces Mr. Breuer and Mr. 
Guebner, to table this matter. 

Orin Hans~n, Maiden Rock Township asked about fencing pets and 
noise.,;control. 

Danny Wild asked·about location of the signs. 

Mr. Cooper wants to minimize the number of signs. 1 or .2 simple 
signs at the end of the road and at the entrance. 

Robert Stair, Maiden Rock Township, has concerns about the approach 
to the campground. He was also concerned abqut school buses and 
RV's on the road at the same time. 

Mr. Cooper stated that he realizes . that the road is narrow and from 
May to November is not a school bus time. 

t 

Steve Raith reviewed that it's permitted in the Agricultural zone 
as a recreational use. 

Mr. Guebner asked to have conditional uses defined. 

steve Raith reviewed the procedure for conditional uses. 

Greg Erickson, Clifton Township asked about Agricultural use versus 
Commercial use. 

Robert Stair asked about the impact regarding the real estate 
values and the growth period·of the trees. 

Helmut Breuer stated that if a decision is to be made that 
conditions should be placed regarding the screening, the noise and 
the orderly behavior of people. 

Robert .Stair feels everyone on that road does not want this to 
happen. 

Paul Hammond stated that he has appreciated the beauty of the land. 
He stated that he is a 3rd party because he is not a landowner or 
a Pierce County resident. He would like to introduce a net-benefit 
in a sense there is a cost and a benefit. 
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A letter was presented to Steve Raith from Judith Atlee, Maiden 
Rock Township and read which is in favor of the project. 

Motion by George Petaja to table the conditional use to look at the 
site to review possible road problems. Discussion regarding policy_ 
on tabling issues; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Donald and Patti Jo Seymour - conditional use for a day-care center 
in Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was read. Donald 
seymour was present to state they are planning to remodel the 
present garage and construct an addition to the existing dwelling 
for the day-care_use. His wife presently runs a day-care there. 
There are two driveways on the property now •. The septic has been 
pumped and verified. One bathroom will be added. 

The staff report was presented by Steve Raith.. He stated that he 
has reviewed the application and it's similar to a previous one 
which was granted, however the previous one was for a larger day
care center. In regard to traffic control and safety, the previous 
one was less safe than this one. This one is on a side street 
which has very little traffic. He recommends that if the 
conditional use is granted that one condition be that the owner 
establish a traffic pattern, like on the drawing, with one entrance 
being in and one out so there is no unsafe traffic situations with 
little children· around·.'' He stated that he sees no reason that this 
conditional use permit shouldn't be granted. 

Plans will have to be approved by the State. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve conditional use permit for 
Donald and Patti Jo Seymour; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Discussion regarding surveying issues. Deb Wojtowski was present 
to state that she's been asked to do some research and she 
presented a memo dated August 31, 1992. Deb reviewed the memo. 
Discussion regarding the payment procedures of the assistance 
monies for the remmonumentation and costs for private land owners. 

Ed Kraemmer and Sons, Inc. - conditional use renewal for mineral 
-extraction in Gilman and Trenton Township. Ken Isenburger was 
present from Ed Krammer and Sons. He stated that in 1990 the 
permit was granted for 2 years for the Honey Crest Farms property 
in Gilman Township and has been operating as per plans that w~e 
approved. Working straight south of existing quarry-berms were 
placed to the end of the property and to the west. He stated that 
he does not know what the Townships' stand point is on the road 
changes. The quarry life expectancy is 6 more years. 
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Steve Raith stated we had received 1 complaint and that the 
complainant thought the permit was only good for 1 year. Steve 
reviewed the site and sees no problems. 

Motion by George Petaja to renew the conditional use permit for 
another 2.years for Honey Crest Farms in Gilman Township; seconded 
by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Mr. Isenber.ger stated that the next application in Trenton Township 
is for 2 sites. A sand pit on the west side of Highway 63 was 
restored after the Highway 63 project, they have not done any 
activity since it was restored. Peterson quarry is across the road 
and has been active. Mr. Isenburger stated the quarry could 
continue on for another 10-15 years. Discussion regarding 
conditional use staying with the property. 

Staff report - no problems. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to renew the quarries in Trenton Township· for 
2 years; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carri'ed. 

Discussion regarding the recommendation for a clean-fill site by 
Mark Larson on the Randy Brehdahl property in Clifton Township. 
Mr. Larson stated that he made a proposal to the Solid Waste 
Committee~ They·recommended a fence, $1,000.00 bond, a gate, and 
a closure plan. The site location maps and closing plans were 
presented. The filling started as erosion control. Completed 
grade will be a- 3 to 1 slope. Mr. Larson stated it' will take a few 
years to complete this. Jim Hulbert reviewed that this is not 
permitted in the zoning code, but can be allowed by the Board of 
Adjustment with the Committee's approval according to information 
presented by Corporation Counsel. Discussion regarding what will 
be allowed to be dumped at the site~ There has been no control 
over this type of activity in the past in the County, unless it was 
in the floodplain. 

Robert Chambers, Clifton Township, Kinnikinic Valley Landowners 
Association, asked about the distance to where the fill will be 
placed. Mr. Chambers presented a letter from the Clifton Town 
Board and a copy of the minutes. He's concerned about regulating 
the site for erosion control only • 

. Greg Erickson, ·Clifton Township, land owner below this area is 
skeptical about dumping in the Kinnikinic Rive~ Valley area. He 
thinks this should be.tabled and final scaled plans presented. He 
is also concerned about the siltation problem that could be caused 
by this clean fill site~ 

Jim Hulbert discussed the need to allow this type of activity in 
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the County and that "clean" fill refers to rock, concrete, bricks, 
soil and asphalt. There would be no demolition debris or garbage 
at any permitted clean fill site. 

Discussion regarding the need for a study for the need of these 
type of sites and the dumping that is going on in the County 
without permits. 

Motion by George Petaja to send the application to the Board of 
Adjustment with recommendations also by the Solid Waste Committee 
for erosio..n control with a 3 to 1 grade; s_econded by Rita Kozak. 
Motion by Joe Rohl to amend the condition that before the approval 
of the Board of Adjustment that they have a topographic map showing 
side and front profiles; seconded by. George Petaja. Amended motion 
carried. Motion carried. 

Dennis and Gweyn Clemens were present to discussed lead in paint 
removed from the bridge in Martell. Test results were read from A 
DNR letter distributed hy Jim Hulbert. Blood test were run. 
Levels apparently went down in subsequent tests. He stated that 
they have contaminated the Rush River. He reviewed the test 
results up to 1989. No results have. been completed to 1992. The 
DNR report shows lead in the river bank and they wonder how much 
there· is in the river downstream. Mr. Clemens stated there is a 
cause for. concern for Rush Riverjbank of Rush River and the 
children playing there. He is wondering if he is living in a 
situation that is endangering his family. 

A memo was presented from Ray Cink, Director of the Community 
Health Services to Jim Hulbert regarding the activities of the 
Community Health Services Department in this case. 

DNR ·has done soil testing this spring and then recommended to the 
Clemens to have blood testing completed. Mrs. Clemens stated that 
the blood test showed levels on her 13 year old son was very high. 

Jim Hulbert stated he could not get any answers from the.DNR either 
on what was done with the paint chips. No one knows where this 
paint is going. 

Jim Hulbert suggested that a letter could be sent to the DNR 
regarding. sandblasting of bridges containing le~9- ·-in the paint. 
This letter could ask for more information and request that the DNR 
keep the Department informed of the pending results of the TCLP 
tests on the soil supplies. 

Motion by George Petaja to direct the Department to send a letter 
to the DNR regarding the Clemens situation and what happens to the 
paint; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 
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Erik Felt, Land Management Specialist, was present to state that 
summer intern, Craig Stehr did a great job on the numbering system. 
He also stated that a road in Clifton Township was missed. An 
emergency vehicle was displaced to a road not on a map. Updating 
need to be completed. Erik presented 4 options. Option #1: plot 
maps have been updated with all new residents mapped. Could have 
emergency, school districts and townships come in to get the 
updates. Option #2 is to reprint the book. Option #3 is 
developing a computerized address system that can be worked with in 
the Sheriff's Department. Option #4 is to go back to verify 
everything in the field. 

Motion by George Petaja to have the maps open to the public to make 
necessary changes; seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Water regulation workshop was presented. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to allot funds to have Steve Raith attend the 
training session; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert stated the surveyor budget has to go the Finance 
Committee on september 14, 1992. 

Erik Felt brought up the re-evaluation of his position. .Joe Rohl 
stated thathe:was· told it will be brought up after the budgets. 
Discussion regarding the procedures for re-evaluation. 

r 

Motion by George Petaja to go to Personnel for Erik Felt's re
evaluation-feels that the surveying issue is a separate issue; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to adjourn at 11:35 p.m.; seconded by Rita 
Kozak. Motion carried. 

Submitted by, 
.Mary Jo Hollister 
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.. I .PIERCE COUNTY NOTICE OF :MEETING 

THE LAND MANAGEMENT CO:Ml\1ITTEE 
WILL :MEET ON 

SEPTE:MBER 9, 1992 

At 6:00 PM in the Pierce County Courthouse in the County Board 
Room. The Land Management Committee will meet and convene in closed 
session under the followin_g statutory authorization: 

Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 {1) (g) Conferring with 
corporation counsel for the governing body who is rendering oral 
and ·or written advice with respect :to litigation in which the 
governi11g body is or is likely to become involved with regard .to 
the Federal Emergency Management Agency. 

AGENDA 

Call to order: 

Roll call: 

Agenda Revisions: 

Motion to go into closed session: 
s19.S5 (1) (g) Wisconsin state Statutes 

Motion to go into open session: 

Other business as allowed by law: 

Motion to adjourn: 
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__ g~~·~~~ ~ 1 ~LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 9th day of September, 1992 
at· 6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele, Rita 
Kozak and Richard Wilhelm. 

Others present: steve Raith, Jim Hulbert and Deb Wojtowski. 

Meeting was called to· order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 6:00 p.m. 

No agenda revisions were made. 

Motion by ,Rita Kozak to go into closed session under Wisconsin 
State Statute 519.85 (1) (g); seconded by George Petaja. Role call 
vote: Rich Ruemmele-yes, George Petaj~-yes, Rita Kozak-yes, and 
Joe Rohl-yes. Motion carried. 

Meeting was in closed session at 6:05 p.m. 

Motion to go into open session carried by vote call, all voted yes. 

Motion by Ri~h Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 

Submitted. by, 
Richard Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY _._Ji Lle L.o· ,, t 

NOTICE OF l\1EETINGCounty Cfc:v.l f;i .. 

THE LAND MANAGEl\1ENT COMMITTEE 
WILL l\1EET ON 

SEPTEMBER 14, 1992 

At 6:00 p.m. in the Pierce County Courthouse in the County Board 
Room. The Land Management Committee will meet and convene in 
closed session under the following statutory authorization: 

Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 {1} (g) Conferring with 
Corporation Counsel for the governing body who is rendering 
oral and or written advice with respect to litigation in 
which the governing body is or is likely to become involved 
with regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency. 

AGENDA 

Call to order: 

Approval of minutes of previous meeting: 

Agenda revisions: 

Motion to go into closed session under s19~85 {1} (g) 
Wisconsin State Statutes: 

Motion to go into open session: 

Other business as allowed by law: 

Motion to adjourn: 



MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 14th day of September, 
1992 at 6:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Richard Ruemmele, George Petaja and Joe Rohl. 

Others present: Steve Raith and Deb Wojtowski. 

Attending the meeting with Corporation Counsel was attorney Dick 
Lehman. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 6:10 p.m. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve minutes of meeting on September 
9th, 1992; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. The minutes were presented 
as written without the use of a tape recorder due to the majority 
of the meeting being in closed session. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to move into closed session under Wisconsin 
ss 19.85 (1) and (g), conferring with Corporation Counsel; seconded 
by George Petaja. Roll call vote: George Petaja-yes, Rich 
Ruemmele-yes, and Joe Rohl-yes. Motion carried. 

Meeting moved into closed session at 6:15p.m. 

Meeting reconvened into open session at 7:50 p.m. 

Motion by George Petaja to adjourn; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m. 

Minutes were taken without a tape recorder due to the majority of 
the meeting being spent in .closed session. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE · 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

September 14, 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day 
of September, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of August 12th, 19th and September 2nd 

minutes 
- approval of surveyor report and vouchers 
- announce date of next meeting 

7:05 p.m. - Birch Cliff Circle - access in platted area 

7:10 p.m. - public hearing for ordinance amendments 

7:45 p.m. - Charles and Shirley Sigler - conditional use/ 
special exception for additions and alterations 
to a nonconforming dwelling in the floodway -
Trenton Township 

8:00p.m. -Russell and Elizabeth Anderson- conditional use/ 
special exception for additions and alterations 
to a nonconforming dwelling in the floodway -
Trenton Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Chairman of subcommittee for approval of Pierce 
County Shooting Range - Ellsworth Township 

- discuss permit fees 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFIC:ID · 
P.O. BOX 647 -
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

September 3, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day.· 
of September, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA· 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of August 12th, 19th and September 2nd 

minutes 
- approval of surveyor report and vouchers 
- announce date of next meeting 

7:10p.m. -public hearing forordinance amendments 

7:45 p.m. - Charles and Shirley Sigler - conditional use/· 
special exception for additions and alterations 
to a nonconforming dwelling in the floodway -
Trenton Township 

8:00 p.m. -Russell and Elizabeth Anderson - conditional use/ 
special exception for additions and alterations 
to a nonconforming dwelling in the floodway -
Trenton Township 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

0 

County Cle~k ~ 

H. RAITH 
Administra~ 
County, Wi · nWorking today for a better tomorrow 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 

1 
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· ~AGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES I} ,...,.___. 

The Land Management Committee met on the 15th day of September, 
1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, George 
Petaja and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steven Raith, Mary Jo Hollister and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

Agenda revisions: subcommittee of shooting rang was cancelled. 

Vouchers were submitted. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve minutes of August 12th; seconded by 
Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve vouchers and surveyor's report; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

l 
September 21st, 23rd, October 14th and 28th have been scheduled for 
next meeting dates. November 18th and 3Oth were future meeting 
dates. 

Birch Cliff Circle access in platted area in River Falls 
Township. A letter was presented. from the River Falls Town Board 
and Mr. Paul Birchen has requested that the cul-de-sac be 
abandoned. A map was presented showing the. cul~de-sac. Mr. ·Gary 
Seidling had requested a driveway access to County Highway FF. and 
was granted by the Highway Department. A letter was presented and 
read it from Paul Birchen. Steve Raith recommends that this not be 
approved because it is the opposite of all recent certified survey 
map and plat approvals as well as the Committee and staff advice to 
County Communi ties where the principle has been to prevent new 
accesses to roads of higher traffic levels where access to lesser 
traveled roads is available. Louie Campbell, River Falls Town 
Board stated he has ·to make the cul-de-sac to their standards and 
then the town·could take it over. Mr. Campbell stated he has the 
site distance for the access. Discussion regarding procedures for 
issuing driveway permits. 

Motion by George Petaja to deny the request, the basis being not 
allowing previous access and to refer to Corporation Counsel 
regarding the permit to Courity Highway FF; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for ordinance rev1s1ons. Public hearing notice was 
read. A proposed sanitary code was presented. Steve Raith 
reviewed the changes from the existing coqe. It is what is 
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mandatory by the State. 

September 15, 1992 

Colliss Henderickson, Martell Township - asked about permitted uses 
in Agricultural zones and.wants to know why the County doesn't just 
go ahead with the zoning. Concerned about expanding farming uses 
and development with farms being a problem. Feels that the future 
should be looked at. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the agricultural zone is there to protect 
agriculture and conditional uses are operated at their own risk. 
If property is rezoned then there is. potential for problems for 
neighboring farms. 

Fred Lehman, River Falls Township asked about improvements to State 
Code. Steve Raith stated it is not that it can't be improved, it's 
that we can't change it. Mr. Lehman stated he doesn't think it's 
strong enough. 

Larry Henry, property owner in Trenton Township - stated ordinance 
should be made available to the public before a public hearing. 
Joe Rohl stated this will not be acted upon tonight. 

Bill Warner, City of River Falls, Pierce County Economic 
Development Corp. likes new direction of the proposed ordinance and. 
offered any help. He suggested·household occupations should be 
addressed as far as what is allowed under the definitions. People 
have contacted him in regard to farms being able to have a 
fabricating business as light industrial; such as guitar making, 
vehicle restoration, piece work or light assembly as a conditional 
use. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township ~ cautions that in 
Agricultural, people say they are going to do one thing and end up 
doing another operation and especially after money has been 
invested. He wants to see the ordinance stricter regarding demo 
sites and wants to see DNR regulation structure and something that 
gives townships the right to inspect the site. 

Jerry Greeley, Ellsworth Township - previous owner of Greeley 
Concrete Products wants to get back in the business and has checked 
zoning in River Falls and property in Trimbelle Township zoned 
CommerciaL Ellsworth Industrial Park wouldn't allow retail sales. 

Charles and Shirley Sigler - conditional usefspecial exception for 
additions and alterations to a nonconforming dwelling in the 
floodway in Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was read. Mr. 
and Mrs. Sigler were present to discuss their plans. Plans were 
submitted. The house has been raised and needs to replace the roof 
as the roof is flat. The roof line only major changes except for 
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windows, etc. The existing deck is 16 1/2' and wants to remove 4' 
on side, and wants to enclose 8' of the deck to extend living area. 
Mr. Sigler stated that the addition is all above the floodplain and 
no changes are on the ground level. The cost is $17,874.00. The 
estimated appraisal costs were presented and is approximately 
$23,000.00 that can be made for improvements, so plans are 
approximately $5,000.00 under the 50% modification. He stated the 
flood elevation mark is on the building which is approximately 2' 
below the living quarters. He also stated that he is aware that 
not everyone is not in favor of the new law, but it is law and 
wants to get this approved before the law changes again. 

Delbert Johnson, Trenton Township, stated he feels this should be 
beneficial as far as improvements and tax increase. 

Russell Anderson, 'Trenton Island, stated he agreed with Mr. 
Johnson. 

Staff report was read by Steveri Raith. Looking a~ the proposal it 
does meet the criteria of the new ordinance in fact if the existing 
ordinance, is altered to the current value rather that the value of 
the structure at the time it became a non-conforming use, it would 
meet the criteria without the new law. Because it is below the 
assessed value which is less than fair market value. Steve stated 
that one difficulty he had was that the addition proposal that's 
on top of the deck basically moves the structure itself rather than 
just a deck just closer to the river as such it would require a 
variance and will require a showing of a hardship in order to have 
it approved. Mr. Sigler is going to make· a proposal or a 
presentation to the Board of Adjustment and try to have that 
approved. All of the improvements other than the stairway going 
down to the ground are .above the flood and the building is not 
being expanded except putting a new roof on it_which will make the 
structure a lot nicer. Basically it should have gone to the Board 
of Adjustment first for this section projecting toward the river 
and the rest of it Mr. Sigler doesn't need a variance for. The 
building itself is about 6" more than the setback of the river. It 
is possible to approve upon the contingency of Board of Adjustment 
approval. The value of the structure is in the guidelines and 
Steve doesn't see anything that Mr. Sigler is doing that violates 
that law. This proposal could be approved the same way the 
Committee approved the previous one. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve based on staff report and that 
the following: 1.) approval by the Board of Adjustment for the 
variance necessary for the plan and, 2.) that the conditional use 
be held in abeyance until the lack of floodplain insurance in 
Pierce County due to the new law is determined; discussion 
regarding the floodplain insurance; seconded by Rich Ruemmele~ 
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Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert suggested that a letter be written to Mr. and Mrs. 
Sigler detailing conditions. 

Russell and Elizabeth Anderson - conditional use/special exception 
for additions and alterations to a non-conforming dwelling in the 
floodway in Trenton Township. Public hearing notice was read. 
Delbert Johnson and Russell Anderson were present and stated that 
they have their figures for the alteration/additions. They were at 
a Land Management Committee last month. Costs were presented and 
it will be approximately $1,500.00,. well under the 50% modification 
under the new law. · 

Chuck Sigler, Trenton Township stated that he is in favor of the 
request. 

Staff report was read by Steve Raith. He stated that looking at 
these figures and accepting the figures we see that this is below 
the 50% figures calculated using the new formula. We don't know 
what the value was at the time ·this structure became a non
conforming use. Steve stated that he doesn't know if it could fit 
under that, but he really.doubts i:t, based on the average picture 
of the structures on the Island and he suspects that $6,000.00 is 
probably more than what the structure was worth back then, but it 
is just an assumption. Assuming that the law stands, this proposal 
meets the requirements. · 

Motion by George Petaja to approve with conditions that a permit be 
granted which will not take effect until all legal issues on the 
floodplain rules and regulations are resolved; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

A letter should be sent to the applicants · stating conditions. 
Discussion regarding the length of time before that legal decision 
will be made. · 

Mr. Johnson asked if the floodproofing project can be completed 
now. This was approved at the previous meeting. 

Permit fees - William Schroeder was present to discuss the fees for 
building and the staff should come up with some reconim.endations. 

Jim Hulbert stated with the possible death of the composting 
facility, the clean sweep done, budget done, he will have some time 
to work on RFPs for recycling center, RFPs for comprehensive plan, 
and asked what the Committee wants him to work on first. 

Joe Rohl asked that copies of plans from different firms are to be 
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brought in to .look at. ·Jim Hulbert asked for direction then on 
what RFP to work on first. 

A suggestion was made to start working on .land use. 

Motion by George Petaja that the department head be directed to 
work on land use planning .RFPs; seconded by Rita Kozak. Discussion 
regarding a letter from the Finance Committee regarding the mqney 
in the budget for planning and zoning ordinance. Motion carried. 

'Joe Rohl stated an issue of a county run demolition land fill will 
possibly be brought up in the near future. 

Steve Raith stated·he recieved a call today from Helmut Breuer to 
delay the meeting regarding William Copper's application for a 
conditional use for a· campground in Maiden· Rock Township. The 
County spent money all ready for a notice which was not required. 
This will be reheard on the 23rd. 

George Petaja stated that he wants to forward department head 
evaluation to Personnel Committee. 

Motion be Rita Kozak to forward the department head's evaluation to 
Personnel Committee; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Mary Jo ~ollister 
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· There will be a L~nd Management co~ittee m~eting on the 21st day .. _~·~· · 
of September, 1992, at 6:00 p.m. at the Pierce· County Shooting--

. Range in Ellsworth ToWnship.:. · · .. · 

AGENDA-~ :: .. 
. ·' I ·-

6:00 p.m. - Call meeting to-order 

discuss supervision of range 
.-

fencing of range 

range fees 

any other business to I'roperly come before the: 
Committee· .. · 

·r . . 
- meeting-to reconvene at the courthouse for dis-.:: 

- cussionfapproval to reinstate the permit 

- adjournment .. 

·sTEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin · _ 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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_September 17, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of September, 1992,· at 7:00p.m. in the county Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of September 2nd minutes 
- announce date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Larry & Kandace Hoksch - rezone from Business-1 
(B-1) to Industrial-1 (I-1) - Trenton Township 

7:20p.m. -:-William Cooper, Jr., agent for Michael Michaud
rehearing for a conditional use for campground -
Maiden Rock Township . 

7:40 p.m. - Mary Dougherty - discuss need for a park and 
recreational area near Prescott 

7:50 p.m. - Phillips Plastic Corporation - discussjapprove 
permit for addition to research development 
building - Oak Grove Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Arthur Ulrich - final approval of certified 
survey map - Clifton Township 

- discussion/approval of reinstating permit for 
Pierce County Shooting Range - Ellsworth Township 

- discuss/approve computer memory expansion 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE . 
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September 14~q~4"i;y ~ D{f~!r 

There will be a Land Management committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of September, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. · 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of September 15th minutes 
- announce date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m. - Larry & Kandace Hoksch - rezone from Business-1 
(B-1) to Industrial-1 (I-1) - Trenton Township 

7:20p.m. -William Cooper, Jr., agent for Michael Michaud
rehearing for a conditional use for campground -
Maiden Rock Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- Mary Dougherty - discuss need for a park and 
recreational area near Prescott 

- any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

j 
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The Land Management Committee met on the 23rd·day of September, 
1992 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Rich Ruemmele, Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rita 
Kozak and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 7:10 p.m. 

Agenda was revised to move up the Pierce County Shooting Range. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve minutes of September 2nd meeting; 
seconded by George Petaja. · Motion carried. 

Another meeting was set for December 16, 1992 at 7:00 p.m. 

Steve Schoeder appeared to request issuance of the permit for the 
Pierce County Shooting Range. He stated all conditions of the 
Committee for the permit were met with some minor fencing work to 
complete. Also Sunday shooting was eliminated from the schedule 
except for the Sunday before deer season. The schedule is set 
until the end of deer season and will begin again on April 1, 1993. 
He detailed other rules in range use. 

Joe Rohl opened up the floor for discussion by neighbors about the 
shooting range. 

Steve Thayer addressed the Committee about his feelings about the 
shooting range. He discussed a packet of newspaper clipping about 
past incidents at the range. 

Joe Rohl questioned Mr. Thayer to contain his comments to new 
issued or comments regarding efforts to re-open the shooting range 
in cooperation with the neighbors who object. 

Mr. Thayer promised to be done speaking in 10-12 minutes. He 
complained about monitoring, lack of rules enforced and littering 
at the shooting range since its last permit was issued. He asked 
that his list of objection to actions by past Pierce County 
Officials be entered into the minutes. He also detailed a list of 
safety problems at the range and asked for them to be recorded in 
the minutes. He presented a letter by an attorney representing 
himself and Greg Eato~ concerning the problems of re-opening the 
shooting range. He also asked for a roll call vote on the permit 
decision. 

Greg Eaton, Ellsworth Township, appeared as a representative of.the 
land owners who served on the shooting range sub-committee. He 
read a statement prepared for the Committee which is added to the 
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minutes. He asked that · the Committee consider the neighbors' 
objection to the re-opening of the range. 

Steve Schoeder explained that they would not be open on Sunday. 

Harold Ruckel, River Falls Township, stated that it is impossible 
for any outdoor given range meet the neighbors' restrictions - only 
an indoor range can comply. the answer to it is management of the 
shooting range. 

Don Monett, Hunter Safety Program asked that the range be re-opened 
at least for this year to allow a controlled area to prevent unsafe 
shooting elsewhere in the County. 

Harold Rhodes, Ellsworth Township, wanted the range closed on 
Sunday. 

Morle Draper, Martell Township, asked for the range to be open and 
that safe management be applied. 

Susan Thayer stated that the 5 acre lot containing the range is too 
small to contain the bullets fired at the range. She also asked 
that the permit be limited to·this fall only, and actively look for 
another more suitable site for the future • 

scott Me Cleod, El Paso Township asked that the.range be re-opened 
at least for this fall and that supervision be applied to safely 
operate the range, so young shooters have place for training. 

susan Thayer asked if the rifle range ordinance has been updated. 
steve Raith stated it was unchanged. However, he explained that 
the permit conditions applied were as binding as any parts of any 
ordinance. He also said the conditions are more properly applied 
to specific properties and that ordinances are applied in general 
to all County properties. 

Steve Thayer questioned the system to issue citations. 

Sheriff Hines .confirmed that his Department handles the complaints. 

Jerry Greeley, Ellsworth Township, expressed his objections to the 
formation and composition of the shooting range sub-committee. He 
was concerned about neighboring children's safety living near the 
gun range when open. He characterized the placement of the range 
as being railroaded. 

Tom Gunderson, Pierce County Sheriff's Range Officer, Ellsworth 
Township, questioned the· comment about bringing in non-resident 
Pinkertown employees to shoot at the range. It would cost too much 
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for passes. He also stressed the safet:y of the range operation 
shower when law officers have used the n:>.nge in the past. He also 
discussed the need to have a training loc:ation for practice and a 
officer proficiency. 

Dave Voelker, Village of Ellsworth, Hunter Safety Instructor, 
discussed his experience with other rangesr civilian or military. 
He said the Pierce County Range is as safely constructed and able 
to operate as safely as any in his experience. He encourage 
enforcement of rules and prosecution of violators. 

Greg Eaton discussed safety described by Gene Seguin the require 
safe operation of guns and prevent firing off of the range. 

Dick Wilhelm discussed plans to install on the 100 yard range 
firing restrictor to prevent weapons from firing off of the range. 

Gene Seguin described operating safeguards to comply with safe 
range usage and submitted a form for a waiver by the shooters using 
the range. 

Steve Raith read the range waiver prepared by Corporation Counsel. 

Joe Rohl comments to the Committee: He read the conditions set by 
the Committee required to allow a permit to be issued. He 
commended the committee to work to comply with the requirements. 

Rita Kozak asked about range supervision. 

Mr. Schoeder discussed the open hours supervision and the sheriff's 
schedule in the closed months' schedule. He also stated the range 
closes after deer hunting. 

George Petaja asked the sheriff about complaints on the range since 
it was closed. 

Jim Hines discussed his department's activity on 3 complaints being 
handled. 

Rita Kozak asked Susan Thayer to explain her· request for 1 season's 
use. Susan Thayer said it could accormTtOd<d:.e this year's use while 
still requiring the range interested to seek another site. 

Motion by George Petaja to grant a 2 year permit for the Pierce 
County Shooting Range with the following conditions; seconded by 
Rita Kozak: 

1.) Hours of operation meet the calendar scheduled and the 
closed dates only have shooting as scheduled by the Sheriffs 
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Department. 

2.) No night shooting or fully automatic weapons during 
Sheriff's Department useo 

3.) Steve Raith will inspect the site to see that it meets 
all of conditions. The permit stipulations. 

4 • ) Assurance of County insurance coverage being met as 
operated. 

5.) That the Committee review the use of the range before May 
1st. 

6.) Users will be required to sign a waiver as prepared to 
satisfy insurance requirements. 

7.) A 100 yard range will not be used until the shooting 
baffles are installed to prevent shooting through side opening 
plus installing horizon hunting baffles or that the range be 
staffed by supervisors to observe shooting on the 100 yard 
range separately. 

Discussion by George Petaja on support of his motion and also to 
encourage the sub-committee to seek another location for a range. 
Roll call: George Petaja-yes, Rita Kozak-yes, Ed Sjostrom-yes, 
Rich Ruemmele-yes, and Joe Rohl-yes. Motion carried. 

Meeting was recessed briefly 

Larry and Kandace Hoksch, Trenton Township - request for rezone 
from B-1 to I-1. 

steve Raith read the public hearing notice. 

Larry Hoksch appeared to represent his request. The rezone would 
allow use of his building f.or warehouse, office, and. light 
manufacturing use. Is the building formerly used as Larry's 
Appliance, across from Morry s Pu.lb •. Timing for use of the building 
is within 30 days. The site occupies 7 acres. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Township Chairman, stated that residents 
across the road contacted himo 

Lee Olson, adjoining propert:y· o~;mer was opposed because he did not 
know what it would bring. 

Jeanie Truttman stated her su~oport of the application for the 
increased employment and taxes being paid. She stated her 
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opposition from the point of parking, tax valuation, near proximity 
of other than industrial uses, including residential, agricultural 
and business. Her property faced the building. She questioned the 
noise, sewage, smells or discharges from an unknown industrial use. 
She expressed a health ~oncern by her husband and the effect on 
property values as well as increased traffic load. She wanted the 
zone to remain as business, rather than increasing industrial 
encircling of Hager City. 

Staff report was read by Steve Raith. He expressed dismay at the 
lack of planning already in place in Hager City shown by the random 
mix of zones in the area. 

The lacl~ of a County plan and agejcondition of ordinances weigh 
against rezoning a property to industrial in view of the nearness 
to a new ordinance light industrial conditional use as part of 
business zone. He -did not make a recommendation due to the several 
problems he has. 

Jim Hulbert asked questions relating to location of proposed site 
in reference to homes, industries and businesses indicated but not 
specifically located on the submitted map. Don Johnson and 
neighbors to the property responded. Jim then stated that his 
recommendation would be to deny the request because of the 
potential impact on neighboring residential properties, the 
possibility that the property could be sold for any industrial use 
after rezoning, and the fact that a rezone, if granted·, could be 
interpreted as spot zoning. He further stated that the jumble of 
uses prevelent in the area was not because of a ·lack of a 
comprehensive plan but that Trenton Township did not adopt zoning 
until 1990. Without zoning, people could build and operate any 
type of facility without community control. He also advised Mr. 
Hoksch that the newly proposed conditional use permit for 
acceptable light industry activities in the business zone would be 
a .better strategy to pursue his plans. 

Mr. Hoksch confirmed that his building met all state codes when 
constructed and .will continue to meet state codes for set-back, 
sewage, occupancy and manufacturing use. 

Joe Rohl supported Jim Hulbert r s assertion that the new light 
industrial conditional use in a business zone would better suit his 
request than an industrial rezone. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to deny rezone request; seconded by Rita 
Kozak. Motion carried. Rezone request was denied. 

William Cooper, Jr., agent for Michael Michaud- rehearing for a 
conditional use request for a campground in Maiden Rock Township. 
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Mr. Cooper explained items of concern in question since the first 
hearing. Mr. Cooper stated that the Committee, Laurence Von Holtum 
and adjoining neighbors should have recieved a lay-out and updated 
proposal modification for this campground and guest house. Mr. 
Cooper stated that rather than to bring up the regular proposal, he 
is going to go over the items that were discussed heavily at the 
last meeting or specific concerns that were brought up. He high
lighted some concerns such as: they will have a license, they will 
reduce capacity to 50 campsites-with 4 campers per site to limit 
the number of people to a total of 200 people, they want to include 
to expand their plans to include·asmall guest house with an office 
and 3 bedrooms with 6 registered guests, they will clearly mark the 
entrance of the campground and it will be redesigned at a 90 degree 
angle to improve visibility, there will be no pets in the guest 
house and pets will be discouraged and those who chose to bring 
pets must be registered and approved in the office at the time of 

·check in and pets must be on leashes. There will be no hunting 
allowed on this particular property and will be clearly posted. 
There will be some services such as vending machines and 
convenience ·stores which sell firewood and ice, but they are 
interested in obtaining an off-sale beer only license, which is 
only available to people registered at the campground. They will 
c9ntrol the noise by posting quiet hours which will be 10:00 p.m., 
will plant some trees and there will be only in the campground 
construction only which will be dictated by codes and guidelines. 
There will be some inside roads to the sites which will be designed 
to prevent soil erosion·and proper drainage. They plan to post a 
5 mile per hour speed limit. There will be fencing and trees for 
property barriers and finally they will be having up to 10 camping 
cabins which are primitive cabins. These are the particular items 
that he would like to present at this time. He cited support for 
the campground with a letter read by Steve Raith. 

Michael Michaud supported his request in giving a chance to give 
public access to bluff land scenery in his proposed campground. 

Public testimony: 

Mary Anpe Wise opposed this campground because it is on a widely 
traveled road. She also wants to protect the natural assets of the 
area and the property values by avoiding commercial development. 

Robert Stair, Maiden Rock Township. submitted written comments from 
Warrentown Road and Warrentown Ridge Road residents, which were in 
opposition to the request. (letters attached to file) 

Robert Stair talked to William Johnson who related a new accident 
in the past which occurred on the hill road with a car and school 
bus. He said that· farm related vehicles used the road infrequency 
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and then did so when they could stop traffic on the road from 
either end in order to use it. He questioned the use of poorly 
maintained RV's rented for infrequent use which could have 
mechanical defects and get in trouble on Warrentown Road. He also 
referred to height, steepness, and width concerns about the road as 
being used by camping vehicles. He thought safety was the most 
important issue. 

Jim Hulbert stated that he has known Mr. Michaud for four years and 
it was Mr. Michaud who had first suggested some minimal control or 
guidelines for development for the bluff lands. That stirred up a 
hornet's nest of opposition from neighbors and others who asserted 
that everyone should be free to do whatever they wanted on their 
own property. This mood continues today. Jim said he found it 
curious and ironic that these same people were now demanding 
government intervention on a proposed use on someone else's 
property. 

Judith Atlee, Maiden Rock Township, stated that the road is much 
improved since 10 years ago, and that guard rails may be installed 
by the Town. She also advocated the business and tourism. 

Sheriff Hines was concerned about adding beer sales in a remote 
area of the County regarding underage purchases and consumption. 
Also he was concerned about adding police protection and traffic 
accident prevention on a steep hill with a sharp curve. 

Rita Sanford, St Croix County, feared the sale of beer due to bad 
experiences with the Somerset campground. 

Danny Wild, Maiden Rock was concerned about traffic safety and 
crime potential and was strongly opposed. 

Helmut Breuer, neighboring land owner was opposed to the campground 
due to conflicting uses if the campground was permitted. 

Tom Bengston, Village of Maiden Rock, was in favor of keeping the 
area residential. 

Linda Coffey, was a SWF bluff resident who was concerned about 
hunters walking to her property endangering her safety and reducing 
her property value. · 

Dennis Grebner, land owner across from Orin Hanson who spoke about 
the campground being poorly located as proposed on a dead-end bluff 
road. He said it would be a poor plan relative to amenitie~ and 
uses versus ·Scenery. 

Gib Crow, Maiden Rock Township, objected to the campsite from 
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safety of the road, beer sales versus law enforcement and public 
health/emergency services. 

Mike Verhasselt, Minneapolis operator of the campground to be 
proposed. A beer license is a separate permit and its unrelated to 
the conditional use permit. The school buses would run in an 
opposite use of time on the road versus the camping season. The 
property will pay more taxes on valuation and the campsite tax. It 
was chosen because it is for sale, offers a good view and has a 
good road compared to typical campgrounds. campground store is for 
campers only to reduce traffic and will not serve non-camping 
public. He claimed to be able to meet an 18-wheeler with his pick
up truck and have 4 feet to spare. He would not cater to bikers 
and all campers need to make reservations in advance. He then 
contrasted campgrounds as good neighbors. 

Mary Jane Grebner, adjoining land owner, purchased property for 
privacy and family use. She was opposed to intrusion by campers or 
trespassers. 

Verneal Halvorson, neighbor, opposed the campground due to the type 
of people likely to use the campground. 

Evangeline Wild, neighbors who own a 35 foot 5th wheel, opposed 
campground due to traffic access problems with large vehicles such 
as theirs'. 

Staff report. Steve Raith reported the use in this zone is 
appropriate. The road issue was sufficiently addressed regarding 
Coulee-Country Road. · He questioned the campground use due to the 
location on bluff versus other sites. $75,000 for 17 acres was 
questioned as cheap compared to Prescott bluff land. If safety 
issues and other questions can be addressed, this is an appropriate 
use within the zone. Uses which increase traffic on public roads 
may require changes in the future to provide safe access . for 
travel, even to the point of developer participation in costs. He 
could not see land use for campground ·as a reason to deny the 
permit request. 

Joe Rohl presented his written report of his visit to Mr. Michaud 
property with oral comments prefacing his report. His main 
objection is that the campground application proposes two uses, 
including a business in a residential/agricultural area. He also 
opposed the use of steep roads by commercial vehicles when shared 
by RV's. 

Ed Sjostrom stated he shuddered at driving his school bus on the 
road and meeting other traffic. 
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Motion by Ed Sjostom to deny the application for the conditional 
use permit for a campground; seconded by Joe Rohl. Rita Kozak 
questioned the appropriateness of the motion since the request 
represents a conditional use which is allowable in this zone and 
also stated that zoning must be applied equally and fairly. People 
can't pick and choose when they want zoning to be enforced. She 
asked for support of public for more land use planning. George 
Petaja opposed the motion for the road conditions, but warned the 
public that somebody's use may not always agree with their view.· 
Motion carried. 

Mr. Cooper's motion was denied because of insufficient 
infrastructure to support campground conditional use. 

Mary Dougherty - discussion of the need for parks and recreational 
areas across near Prescott. 

She described a 25-30A parcel being viewed by Prescott for a waste
water treatment plant which would have.an open-flow through an old 
gorge along side of the Great River Road. She advocated us viewing 
this property of Stan Christianson's as public park without 
camping. She opposed the treatment plant use due to pollution 
potential from the gallon flow rate.and the pot-hole nature of an 
eroding stream bed or the Mississippi back water levels at spring 
run-off. She described a communication with Pete Skorseth, DNR 
about her concerns, which asked Prescott to reconsider its 
.treatment plant plans. She strongly suggested that this lovely 
area be preserved for use by people as a park. She supported her 
activities with a list of contacts made to support her cause. 

Jim Hulbert commented on his visit to the site, describing its 
beauty and use as a Scout Camp. He also voiced concerns over the 
length of the discharge of eff·luent though a dry run with many 
channels and fissures which could provide a direct conduit to 
groundwater. He added that the site should have to be fenced.or 
otherwise restricted to keep campers and casual users of the site 
away, or a public health problem may result. In addition, Prescott 
has had a history of extensive levels of mercury being found at the 
present waste water treatment plant, and the planned long distance 
flow through a dry run may increase the concern over the mercury 
levels because of the karst topography. He recommended that this 
could be a good opportunity to work towards the preservation of 
such natural resources for tourism development and as a function of 
the planning efforts for the Department. 

Discussion by staff and Committee about potential avenues for her 
to pursue. 

Steven Raith advocated this use of the Committee's planning 
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influence to preserve a historical, natural area which could be 
lost if not dealt with in planning. 

Discussion by the Committee regarding appropriateness of the 
Committee's action, if any at this time. 

Marvel Anderson, Prescott, described a public hearing in Prescott 
which heard Ms. Doughterty' s comment about this property for 
treatment plant versus preservation. 

Mr. and Mrs. Christianson·added their comments about keeping the 
area as natural as it is. They are the landowners and they would 
rather keep the area in its present natural condition. 

Phillips Plastic Corporation permit application. Steve Raith 
discussed their application to expand a use permitted originally 
which may not have been granted correctly. He detailed their 
original structural plans which showed completions in up to six 
different orientations and sizes. He concluded that the sanitary 
permit was issued neither as limited to what was originally built 
not allowed to be as big as the plan is intended now. The more 
important point is a current assessment of occupancy loads versus 
system adequacy to serve that load, which can be dealt with by a 
signed waiver~ 

Richard Pierce, Engineer for Phillips Plastics, Julie Snow, 
Phillips corporation architect and Jim Cerabowski, R & D Technical 
Supervisor were present. Mr. Cerabowski described the site use as 
part of the Phillips Plastics Corporation research and development 
or "think-tank." This site is occupied by 13 people now and could 
expand up to 21 people at this site which support 1500 Wisconsin 
employees. They are asking for an addition of 3,200 square feet. 
The Architect and Engineer presented blue prints and renderings at 
the proposed additions. The Engineer described the original 
construction as being "lopped off" at the time of building the 
present structure. The Archi teet discussed contacts with the 
tribal counsel to restore/preserve grass priorities and Indian 
mounds. 

Staff report read by Steve Raith. He stated that the area is zoned 
agricultural and under the agricultural district it allows certain 
uses as permitted uses and certain uses as conditional use, this 
particular use is not listed under either of those places. The 
Phillips Corp. is doing some experimental manufacturing. Phillips 
whether an industrial or business, is not an allowed use in an 
agricultural zone. The question existing may need legal 
interpretation to determine if the evidence can be used to show 
that an addition, which was not built, can still be built after the 
permit has expired. 
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Discussion of the restrictions by the Committee and the staff 
regarding unclassified uses which can be recommended by the Land 
Management Committee to the Board of Adjustment as similar to 
permitted uses in the agricultural zone. 

The Committee discussed the dilemma from several avenues available 
to cause i~suing another permit. None seemed to exist, other than 
applying for a rezone from Agriculture to Business. St.aff 
explained the timing for the rezone process to Phillips Plastic 
Corporation. 

Joe Rohl discussed the problem of setting precedent and necessity 
of following the ordinance. 

Steve Raith stated that it was not appropriate to exclude part of 
property - spot zoning. If part of the property is left, it should 
be placed in a district. The entire 40 acres should be re-zoned. 

Ten mihute recess. 

Arthur Ulrich - certified survey map in Clifton Township. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant final approval for a 4 lot 
certified survey map presented by Mark Peavey for Arthur Ulrich in 
Clifton Township; seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Other business: 

Jim Hulbert presented written comments for consideration by the 
Committee regarding the Trenton Island situation, which included an 
opinion that the County may be in future difficulty because even 
the "Harsdorf law" is not being followed. 

Motion by George Petaja to require an inspection of structures 
affected by the "Harsdorf Law" from a State of Wisconsin certified 
building assessor to determine a market value of the building at 
the beginning of construction and at the completion of construction 
to determi·ne compliance with the 50% .improvement limit. such costs 
will be paid by the ·property owner; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Discussion ensued concerning qualifications of assessors. Motion 
carried. 

The staff was directed to inform applicants of the Committee's 
policy decision at the time of the permit application. 

The Committee proposed a meeting date with the floodplain assistant 
on October 5 at 7:00 p.m. preceded by a closed session. 

Jim Hulbert reported on the Finance Committee approval of $2,500.00 
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for legal fees and their stipulation that the Land Management 
Committee appear before the Finance Committee for further approval 
of $2,500.00 before the additional amount is spent. Jim presented 
a copy of a direction from the County Board Chairman to furnish the 
Land Management Committee tapes from 8-12-92, 8-19-92 and 9-3-92 to 
the County Clerk's office immediately. 

Motion by George Petaja to authorize a copy of tapes from meetings 
requested and forwarded as requested by the County Board Chairman 
in his letter from 9-15-92; secqnded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to authorize the purchase of a tape to tape 
copy machine for reproducing cassette tapes for use by the 
department; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried.· 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting was adjourned at 12:25 a.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFIC:ID . 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011. 
(7l5). 273-3S31 - Ext. 232 ', 

October 5, l992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day of 
October, l992, at 6:00 p.m. in the annex room in the courthouse in 
Ellsworth. · 

AGENDA 

6:00 p.m. - call meeting to order 

motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes l9.85 (l) (g) conferring 
with Corporation Counsel for the governing body 
who is rendering oral and or written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to the Federal Emergency Management 
Agency 

7:00 p.m. - motion to reconvene into open session with the 
members of the Wisconsin Floodplain Association 
to discuss floodplain issues 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

9-il'e C!ojty 
Count_~./ Cfe.,k ~ 

MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 6th day of October, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the Annex room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Rita Kozak, Joe Rohl and George Petaja. 

Others present: Steven Raith, Deb Wojtowski, Richard Lehman and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to convene into closed session unde Wisconsin 
State Statute 19.85 (1) (g) conferring with Corporation Counsel for 
governing body who is rendering advice with respect to litigation 
regarding FEMA and the Public Intervenor's Office; second by George 
Petaja. Roll call: George Petaja-yes, Joe Rohl-yes and Rita 
Kozak-yes. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to develop a plan to address the mitigation 
of the floodplain violations within the County and take that plan 
to the County Board for their recommendation and then send it to 
FEMA stating our intent regarding mitigating the violations; 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Discussion regarding the resolution. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to move back into open session; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Roll call: George Petaja-yes, Joe Rohl-yes and Rita 
Kozak-yes. Motion carried. 

Misunderstandings about letters that were sent to the public. 

Dick Lehman, Floodplain Association - stated that the other evening 
when the county Board met in closed session, the presentation of 
the County Board supported of our reco~endations and he has worked 
with Deb Wojtowski to draft some correspondence from the Courthouse 
to FEMA and from the Courthouse to representative Ms. Harsdorf. He 
summarized this to the County Board and recommended sending those 
letters. He stated that what he had tried to get across is what he 
stated to all other people he had talked to previously. The main 
issue is to figure out what the County is going to do about its 
floodplain matters in the past, present and future in light of the 
pressure that FEMA is putting on them. The County is interested in 
your view. The County is trying to come to that decision. One of 
the things that FEMA asked was whether there was consistency or 
coordination on what FEMA requires and what Ms. Harsdorf' s law 
states. There is a letter that stated_ there is a huge difference 
between the FEMA law and the Ms. Harsdorf law. The letter told Ms. 
Harsdorf that the law must be changed. The other part has to do 
with a solution to the DNR CAV and how to remedy violations. 

Discussion regarding the definition of mitigation. It more or less 
means, to see what was violated and to take legal action. 
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Discussion if the Ms. Harsdorf law is abandoned, then what happens? 
Then they will go back to the old law. 

It is puzzling to the public that the Committee is explaining the 
County's situation with FEMA, because ever since the organization 
was started they have been on a real open dialog with FEMA. It is 
contrary to what the Committee is saying. , 

Joe Rohl stated that a government agency likes to say what the 
public wants to hear and that is how it has gotten confused. 

Rita Kozak stated that if there was a copy of a letter from Mr. 
Schwartz to Ms. Harsdorf, thanking her for sending him a draft of 
legislation for review and suggested some revisions, which were 
made. Rita stated that Ms. Harsdorf stated that she hasn't 
received that letter. 

Deb Wojtowski stated that she spoke with Ms. Harsdorf and, Ms. 
Harsdorf stated no, they never got a letter. 

More discussion regarding the letter that can't be found by Ms. 
Harsdorf from Mr. Schwartz. 

Discussion regarding 
Harsdorf law. It is 
They are concerned 
responsibility. 

what FEMA has objected to other than Ms. 
the C.A.'V. that they are concerned about. 
with enforcement, that is the County's 

Discussion regarding and the fact that everybody in the county 
loses their floodplain insurance and disaster relief. 

Deb Wojtowski stated that there is a model insurance policy in the 
Standard Flood Insurance Policy by Federal Law 44 CFR, appendix Al 
and the sub-article is article VII sub (h). It stated that if your 
dwelling sustains a total loss, then we should pay you the total 
building loss proceeds and it says there is no requirement that you 
rebuild the building if the insured property sustains a loss. 

The Floodplain Association says damages on Trenton Island have been 
very small compared to the funds paid in to FEMA. Other places in 
the United States have more risks such as Florida and hurricanes 
and Hawaii that have a history of flooding and Wisconsin has no 
history of flood disasters. 

George Petaja stated that the Committee doesn't have anything to 
say about what goes on in Florida and Hawaii. 

Discussion regarding interpretati.ons on State statutes 59.97 states 
on the rule about rebuilding. 
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Discussion about having the County look into this, case by case 
into each property and get the best information available and make 

a judgement on each of the properties that appears to be a 
violation situation and take into account what the Board of 
Adjustment thought and the ordinance in effect at the time and so 
forth and then there are some that appear in clear violation in 
their day and are still violations. Then what should the County 
do? 

Joe Rohl stated that FEMA problem doesn't want the county to meet 
the deadline, it was so short. 

FEMA's opinion is that there has been no amount of demonstrated 
reforms to implement the CAV. 

The Floodplain Association says the County should have decided 
whether there were violations or not and then they should have 
taken action. 

FEMA is not just removing Trenton Island from insurance, they are 
considering the whole county. 

Discussion regarding the cases looked at the C.A. V. and the 
conclusions drawn in the reports, because the Floodplain 
Association states they are totally inaccurate. They concluded 
that the Board of Adjustment denied a permit for a small mobile 
home which turned out to be a 72' mobile home which they wanted to 
elevate on pilings to the flood protection elevation. They were 
not only willing, they had already done it without a permit. The 
documents stated that these people went in during the winter. When 
the DNR was inspecting Mr. Bargrain's permit, the DNR came across 
the structure that did not have a permit, which had pilings under 
the construction, well and sanitary. They stated that the Board of. 
Adjustment was unfair and inconsistent because the owners were 
willing to flood proof the structure. 

Discussion regarding elevations, 
description. 

bench marks and property 

Joe Rohl stated that this whole thing has taken the County by 
surprise and he doesn't know what fund it is going to take this out 
of. Would there be a willingness in the Association to pay $50.00 
per home ?---not a chance. What money that they have isn't much 
but, they want to save it for court costs. They would have to have 
a meeting with the County Board to where the funds would come from. 

Now their hands are tied and might have to bid for it. 
Approximately 50,000.00 dollars was lost in the budget for this 
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Committee and the Department of Land ~anagement. 

Discussion regarding the costs of this project. The association is 
not going to give any money to the County. 

Joe Rohl stated that maybe the County could get that help-money 
from them because they were lobbying for the bill and all that and 
maybe they would share some money for this. 

More discussion regarding the Ms. Harsdorf law and the money costs. 
They have contacted many representatives to try to get help. The 
money will have to come from one of the County's funds, and if it 
is not enough the County will send what it has. 

Discussion regarding not dealing with violations. 

Discussion regarding the floodplain ordinance. 

More discussion regarding if an island is on the Minnesota ~ide or 
the Wisconsin side. Look at the map. It is on the Wisconsin side. 

This whole project is not just limited to Trenton Island, it 
involves the whole County. It hasn't started yet, Trenton is the 
first. 

Discussion regarding the State statutes 59.97. 

Discussion regarding the discussion between the DNR and the County 
about the layout of houses on Trenton Island and also regarding the 
costs. 

More discussion regarding the letter which was discussed 
beforehand. 

Broken conversation. 

Joe Rohl stated that they are arguing about situations and have a 
lot of differences and they are not accomplishing much. 

Discussion regarding how many people have flood insurance. 

Motion by George Petaja to develop a plan for mitigation and take 
it to the County Board with resolution to take this to FEMA; 
seconded by Rita Kozka. All in favor-yes. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to adjourn the meeting; seconded by George 
Petaja. Motion carried. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

October 14, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 14th day 
of October, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 
- approval of minutes 
- approval of vouchers and surveyor's report 
- announce date of next meeting 

~()rfl!J. -motion to convene into closed session under . 
((. Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) conferring 

/JP P '~ DJ'}·Lc£'with Corporation Counsel for the governing body 
~L&V~ who is rendering oral andfor written advice with 

respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
and the Public Intervenor's Office 

motion to reconvene into open session 

7:10 p.m. - William Schroeder - rezone from Industrial-1 
(I-1) to Residential-1 (R-1) - Trenton Township 

7:20 p.m. - Robert and Marilyn Petersen - conditional use/ 
special exception for additions and alterations 
to a nonconforming dwelling in the floodway -
Trenton Township 

7:35 p.m. - Charles Nelson - conditional use/special exception 
for an addition to a nonconforming dwelling in · 
the floodway - Trenton Township 

7:50 p.m. - Richard and Verdell Clark - conditional use; 
special exception for additions and alterations 
to a nonconforming dwelling in the floodway -
Trenton Township 

- discuss driveway easement on Claflin certified 
survey map - Diamond Bluff Township 

- discussjapprove computer memory expansion 

- any other business to properly come before the 

~ tW!king today for a better tomorrow 
- ~r~:ffiie!~ on Recycled Paper 
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AGENDA 
.- --

7:00 p.m. Call meeting to order ·. ·. 

7:10 p.m •. 

7:20 p.m. 

7:35p.m. 

~ agenda revisiOns 
approval of minutes 
approval of vouchers and surveyor's report 
announce date of next _m~eting .. ·. 

William Schroeder - rezone from Industrial-1· 
(I-1) to Residential-1 (R-1) - Trenton Township 

Rob~rt and Marilyn Petersen - ~onditional. use/ 
special exception for additions and alterations .. _ 
to. a nonconforml.ng dwelling in the floodway -:>. : ·'~ 
Trenton ·Township · · 

Charles Nelson - conditional usejspecial exception 
for an addition to a nonconforming dwelling in 
the floodway - Trenton Township 

7:50p.m •. - Richard. and Verdell Clark~ conditional use/ 
·· special· exception for additions and alterations. 

·· · to a nonconforming dwelling in the. floodway :...-. 
Trenton Township ·· · . ·' - · 

discuss driveway_easement on Claflin certified 
survey _map - Diamond Bluff Township 

discuss/approve· computer memory expansion 
. 

any other business to properly·come before the· 
Committe~- .· .. . .. . , - ... 

STEVEN 
Zoning 
Pierce Count Wi con ·n . 

H. RAITH 

Administra~ 
y ' CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper · _ 
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COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 14th day of October, 1992 
at 7 : 00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak and Rich 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: see attached list. 

Agenda revisions: Computer memory expansion moved up. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve vouchers; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

surveyor's Report - Bob Sheffers presented his work report for 
September and answered questions. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve payment of September surveyor's 
statement; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Discussion by George Petaja 
and Robert Sheffers about budget status and work schedule. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting date was announced for October 28, 1992. Also set was a 
joint meeting with Solid Waste Committee at 7:00 p.m. on November 
4th, 1992 at the County Board room. 

Erik Felt appeared to report on the need to expand the memory 
capacity of his computer equipment and programs. He described 
equipment he researched for the expansion purpose. 

Discussion by the Committee of options and prices, also about uses 
in the future. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to purchase an $8,600.00 package to expand 
with a 1.35 gigabyte external disk drive plus a 16 megabyte main 
~emory operator from Hewlett Packard. Motion carried. 

The staff was directed to refer action to the Finance Committee. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to convene into closed session under Wisconsin 
State Statutes 19.85 to confer with Corporation Counsel for the 
governing body; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Roll call Rita Kozak
yes, Ed Sjostrom-yes, Rich Ruemmele-yes and George Petaja-yes. 

The Committee convened into closed session at 7:25 p.m. 

Motion was passed in closed session to adopt a system for approval 
of additions to non-conforming structures in floodways, in keeping 
with the Trenton Island law. The system requires a negative answer 
to the question of the requested impeding flood flow. If the 
answer is no, the request must then include a contractor quote 
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detailing labor and material values of improvement. The request 
must also include a registered appraiser's market value of the 
structure before construction. 

Motion was carried to move into open session at 8:10 p.m. 

William Schroeder appeared to request a rezone from Industrial-1 to 
Residential-1 on his parcel in Trenton Township. 

George Petaja read the public hearing notice published. 

Mr. Schroeder explained the map included in the staff file. 

Jack Celt, Trenton Township adjoining land owner asked what the 
proposal consisted of. 

Mr. Schroeder explained the map to him and his intention to convert 
to residential portion of the industrial zone property. 

Jim Hulbert asked about access through the industrial property. He 
also questioned the adjacent uses and whether the futtire use of a 
down-zoned parcel could be troublesome in the future. It did not 
seem an immediate problem. 

Rich Ruemmele spoke in favor of it. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve Mr. 'Schroeder's rezone; seconded 
by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Robert Peterson appeared to request a conditionaL use permit for 
additions to non-conforming structure in the floodway. 

George Petaja read the public hearing notice pub"!ished. He then 
announced the results on action taken in closed session, regarding 
impending flood flow, contractor values of material and labor, and 
appraised current market value before construction. The Committee 
discussed the legal requirements to follow in tonights application. 

Gary Lepak, DNR was asked for a legal opinion about allowing flood 
proofing to proceed under the old requirements before the "Harsdorf 
law". He needed to research whether flood proofing on piers 
would be maintenance or part of the 50% improvement limit on 
additions. He also discussed that permits for mobile homes granted 
in the 1970's required them to remain mobile. He expressed some 
doubts about the permissibility of allowing mobile home to be made 
permanent by elevating and flood proofing. He also questioned the 
adequacy and structural soundness of elevating a mobile home and he 
recommended that the County check that before proceeding. 



Land Management Committee 
October 14, 1992 
Page 3 

Deb Wojtowski asked about the DNR requirements against flooding and 
wind proofing. 

Mr. Lepak did not have the answer. He offered another opinion that 
the Coun~y may wish to defend against a bad decision by having an 
engineering opinion made on the plan. 

Discussion with Mr. Peterson about the amount of improvement 
requested, the mobility issue of the structure, and whether the 
flood proofing can proceed. Rita Kozak discussed the form and 
system to be used in approving an .addition request and Deb 
Wojtowski supported the definitions of market value as used in the 
new Trenton Island law, according to the FEMA communications 
received on October 14, 1992. 

Jim Hulbert offered to compile a list of registered appraisers and 
furnish their names on request. 

Deb Wojtowski said that the DNR's questions raised at the meeting 
about the structure's remaining in the floodway permanently as well 
as the adequacy of the engineering must also be answered by the 
applicant. She answered Mr. Peterson's questions as they are 
influenced by the Pierce county Ordinances regarding a non
conforming use. 

Mr. Peterson questioned Mr. Lepak about timing of his answers to 
questions about his improvement request. 

Delbert Johnson, Trenton commented on Mr. Lepak's promptness in 
answering questions. He discussed the impeding of water flow by 
the road improvement on the bridge installation. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to table the application by Robert Peterson; 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Discussion noted that his permit fee paid 
will cover a future meeting appearance. ~o~on carried. 

Charles Nelson appeared for an application for an addition to a 
non-conforming structure in the floodway in Trenton Island. 

George Petaja read the public notice published. 
reviewed the application documents. 

The Committee 

George Petaja questioned whether additions at ground level would 
impede flood flow as presented. 

The staff and Corporation Counsel concurred that the definitions in 
the law and its application in the floodway would prohibit this 
application due to impending flood flow. 
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Discussion continued about flood proofing and flood elevations 
pertaining to Mr. Nelson's request. 

Mr. Lepak stated that the columns and actual floor elevations need 
to be unimpeding when in a flood area. A setback of 75' is 
required from a normal high water mark. 

The Committee listed items of information to be added to the permit 
requested. 

No public input was offered when asked by George Petaja. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to table Charles Nelson's application and 
allow him to appear at a future meeting for the fees already paid; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Richard Clark and Delbert Johnson appeared to·request a permit for 
a non-conforming structure addition in the floodway in Trenton 
Township. Mr. Johnson described the construction as similar to 
flood proofing requests heard by the Committee for mobile homes 
being flood proofed. He furnished documentation of materials and 
labor being planned. 

Discussion occurred about additional information required for new 
system including the floor elevation planned relative to the 1965 
flood level as referenced in the Pierce County Code. 

Mr. Lepa~ asked which piers are existing, which was answered by Mr. 
Johnson.. Mr. Lepak also questioned the distances shown between 
pillars to be installed and the river, shown at 90'. They also 
indicated the home must be elevated 3' to be 2' above the 1965 
flood level. 

No public input was offered when asked. 

Contact about opinion from the DNR to the Land Management 
Department were confirmed. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to table the request and allow the hearing 
fee to apply at a future meeting; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Jim Hulbert questioned the need for an appraisal following the 
addition to non-conforming structures. 

Deb Wojtowski discussed with Jim Hulbert how this would not be 
necessary. 

Meeting was recessed at 9:40 p.m. for 10 minutes. 
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Discussion of driveway easement on Mr.Claflin certified survey map 
report offered to the Committee. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to table the Committee action of Mr. Claflin 
easement until staff can discuss it with the Committee; seconded by 
Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Other business. 

Jim Hulbert showed the clean sweep bags and discussed the activity 
on October 17, 1992. He also explained the materials in hand for 
the comprehensive plan proposals and the reference materials to be 
considered in selecting a firm and contract. He distributed a 
draft outline of proposed RFP preparation of the Comprehensive Land 
Management Plan Revision of Zoning Ordinance. He cautioned about 
misusing of lack of enforcing such a revised plan when one is 
qeveloped. Once revised, legal challenges could be more seriously 
taken if caused by errors of the Committee in applying decisions to 
Land Management. 

Deb Wojtowski reviewed comments she made to Gary Lepak about our 
flood plain ordinance revisions. 

George Petaja discussed Joe Rohl's plan for restructuring the Land 
Management Department. He asked the Committee members to review 
the report before the joint meeting with Solid Waste Committee. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

October27, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 28th day 
of October, 1992, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p-m. - Call meeting to order 
- agenda revisions 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- announce date of next meeting 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) conferring 
with Corporation Counsel for the governing body 
who is rendering oral andjor written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
and the Public Intervenor's Office 

motion to reconvene into open session 

- discuss division of the Land Management Dept. 

- 'discuss employee request for leave~ 

- any-.'other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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C!le~ 1;:1 ~a!ANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 28th day of October, 1992 
at 7:15 p.m. in the County Board room in the courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja and Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Others present: Steve Raith, Mary Jo Hollister, Deb Wojtowski and 
see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 7:10 p.m. 

Agenda revisions - move employee request for leave to be below 
announce date of next meeting. 

November 4, 1992 will be a joint meeting with the Solid Waste 
Committee at 7:00 p.m. and November 18th, November 30th and 
December 16th, 1992. Also January 6th, 1993 was set. All starting 
at 7:00 p.m. 

Request for employee request to move. A letter from Steve Raith 
dated 10-28-92 to Personnel Committee regarding request was read. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to grant the request; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaj a to forward to Personnel Committee a 
recommendation that Mary Jo Hollister be allowed to work part-time 
as available for department work; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to move into closed session under Wisconsin 
State Statutes 19.85 (1) (g) to confer with Corporation Counsel for 
advice with request to litigation pending regarding FEMA and the 
Public Intervenor. Roll call vote: Rich Ruemmele-yes, Joe Rohl
yes, George Petaja-yes, Rit·a Kozak-yes, and Ed Sjostrom-yes. 
Motion carried and meeting was convened into closed session at 7:20 
p.m. 

Meeting was reconvened into open session at 7 ·: 55 p.m. 

Steve Raith departed at 8:00 p.m. 

Discussion of Land Management Department restructuring proposed by 
Joe Rohl: Floor was opened for discussion after a brief prologue 
by Joe Rohl. 

Rita Kozak expressed concern about Solid Waste Committee's 
interests. She proposed a division into Zoning and Land Use 
Planning and also the idea of keeping staff size intact. 
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Discussion occurred more about problems getting things done. Rita 
was unsure if it was due to the structure or poor communication. 

Joe Rohl noted that communications are made but without good 
results unless efforts in the opposite Committee lessen. He also 
felt that staff time get involved with political natures of both 
Committees. 

George Petaja offered that the legal input required is slowing the 
department activity, and he suggested that maybe it's a problem 
with assignment of duties. 

Discussion among Committee . members about how to identify the 
problems and what parts they play in both Committees' frustration 
at the lack of results from our budgets used and staff work time 
spent. 

Joe Rohl invited counter proposals to his restructuring plan. 

Discussion among the Committee about give and take that occurs with 
two Committees assigning their respective demands to one department 
head. 

Much discussion compared the results of activities coming from 
project work done at the direction of each Committee. 

Ed sj ostrom favored de.aling with old problems before taking on new 
problems to work on. The Committee discussed how to improve 
communications between Committees to direct the department's work 
and get results expected. 

George Petaja offered that the Committee needs a different 
structure to oversee the surveyor's work. 

Rita Kozak questioned whether the engineer's budget of 2 days per 
week was.being utilized by the Committee. 

Joe Rohl reiterated that a division is necessary to separately 
accomplish work and avoid activity surging back and forth as a 
result of compromise. 

Joe Rohl invited comments from Barry Barringer, Solid Waste 
Committee member. 

Barry Barringer advocated that the Chair address problems when he 
detects them. He reviewed his contact with the Land Management 
Committee zoning concerns in past years. He also recommended that 
the 2 Committees continue to work together by working on a big 
picture, while avoiding "brush-fire" responses to problems. He 
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questioned how enforcement of Solid Waste Ordinance requirement 
will occur-he did not answer. He wanted to see Land Management 
Committee needs met and could understand its concerns. 

Louie campbell, River Falls Town Supervisor was asked by Joe Rohl 
for his opinion. 

Louie campbell was concerned about how County Land Management 
Committee activities influence municipalities in the jurisdiction, 
especially with land use plans by Pierce County. He Commended the 
Solid Waste Committee activity as the most responsible unit of 
government and also said that maybe it showed over enthusiasm. He 
pledged his interest in attending the joint meeting. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting was adjourned at 9:20 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

October 30, 1992 

There will be a meeting with the Land Management Committee and FEMA 
on the 3rd day of November, 1992, at 4:00 p.m. in the County Board 
room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

4:00p.m. - Call meeting to order 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) conferring 
with Corporation Counsel for the governing body 
who is rendering oral and/or written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
and the Public Intervenor's Office 

4:30 p.m.- motion to reconvene into open session to discuss 
the FEMA letter 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

f 



COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 3rd day of November, 1992 
at 4:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, George Petaja 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Lloyd Yanisch, Bernard Armbruster, John Berggren, 
Dick Truax, Dick Wilhelm, Don Johnson, Donna Wilkens, Tom Tyler, 
Dick Lehman, Deb Wojtowski, Steve Raith, Tyra Miller and see 
attached list 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Joe Rohl -at 4:10 p.m. 

Motion by George Petaja to go into closed session under Wisconsi~ 
State Statute 19.85 (1) (g) conferring with Corporation Counsel for 
governing body who is rendering advice with respect to litigation 
regarding FEMA and the Public Intervenor's Office; seconded by Rita 
Kozak. Roll call vote: George Petaja-yes, Rita Kozak-yes, Ed 
Sjostrom-yes, Rich Ruemmele-yes, and Joe Rohl-yes. Motion carried 
and meeting convened into closed session ~t 4:13 p.m. 

. . 

Meeting .reconvened into open· session at 4:35p.m. 

The Committee recessed to change locations from the County Board 
room to the Courthouse Annex meeting room to discuss the FEMA 
letter to Pierce County Board. 

Meeting was called back to order at 4:40 p.m. by Chairman, Joe Rohl 
and the Chair was turned over to Dick Lehman, attorney for Pierce 
County. 

Dick Lehman discussed the meetings conducted and scheduled 
regarding map review, FEMA participation in meetings and the time 
table. 

Dick Lehman discussed the Public Intervenor lawsuit, which has not 
been filed yet, and. the three challenges in it against the 
"Harsdorf law". He stated that no official action by either party 
has occurred. He next discussed the actions responding to the CAV 
report requirements regarding the "Harsdorf law". Trenton Island 
work has the highest priority and other floodplain building 
violations will be handled later. 

Tyra Miller, FEMA discussed the 50% market value limit as 
interpretedby FEMA compared to the 150% allowed by the "Harsdorf 
law". She reviewed the findings reported in the CAV by the DNR 
which lead to their requiring Pierce County to inventory and report 
structures which are new or enlarged since 1973. 

Diane Rehder, Floodplain Assistant presented a letter for 



Land Management Committee 
November 3, 1992 
Page 2 

discussion (copy enclosed for minutes). She discussed portions of 
the letter and explained the Assistant's interpretations as well as 
asked some questions regarding dry land access. 

Tyra Miller indicated that this was not a focus issue of the CAV. 

Gary Lepak addressed the access as not being an exemption allowed 
due to the difference between state law and federal law's reaction 
to floodway and flood fringe, as defined. 

Development pressure and structural improvements were brought up. 

Diane Rehder indicated that new development was.not sought ~ only 
remodeling to existing dwellings. 

Tyra Miller reiterated FEMA's need to review non-complaint 
structures and which would come from the County inventory of 
development since 1973. The row lists would be: elevations and 
structures which had obtained permits since 1973. 

Asked and answered were questions about floodplain management which 
prohibit development beyond the development foot print in place in 
1973. FEMA is unable to address structures which are violations 
until the lists are developed, but the agency would have to work 
with Pierce County to remedy the violation, with remedy depending 
on the degree of violation. 

Joe Rohl reviewed the meeting participation guidelines and left 
Dick Lehman in charge of the meeting. 

George Petaja stated that Pierce county has no plan negotiated with 
FEMA to mitigate violations, either noted in the CAV report, or to 
be listed as required by FEMA. 

Question regarding funds from flood insurance pay-off in case of 
total destruction-the structure may be rebuilt in the floodway in 
the same footprint, or in another location, preferable. 

Question about pay-out by percent of damage-FEMA pay out according 
to extent of coverage and whether structure, contents, or both are 
taken out, to the limits of the policy, without restriction to 
build in the same or another location. 

Dick Lehman reiterated that the FEMA answers were in response to 
Federal Flood Insurance stipulations. 

Question about rebuilding was clar~ied regarding the 50% 
limitation in the floodway--rebuilding in the floodway of buildings 
beyond 50% destruction is not permitted unless the 2' free board is 
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observed and the footprint is maintained at prior size. 

Footprint is defined as outside diameter, above the flood level. 

FEMA confirmed that they don't want development promoted in the 
floodway. 

Gary Lepak discussed mobile homes and elevating them in the 
floodway, as differentiated by prior to 1973 versus since 1973 and 
their mobility, existing in 1973 mobile homes are permitted to be 
elevated by DNR. 

Question about replacing existing. 1973 mobile home--if replaced 
with another mobile home, the status is difficult to determine 
without details of lists required by FEMA-

Discussion by Assistant regarding their input to County work on 
compliance plan. 

Deb Wojtowski welcomed input as long as Pierce County is able to 
retain FEMA insurance by getting a plan FEMA approves. 

George Petaja described the plan as an activity to be approved by 
the entire County Board. FEMA complimented the County on its 
reactions for planning and compliance to.date. 

· Don Johnson asked about value of replacement mobile homes versus 
old ones being replaced. FEMA does not limit replacement value 
versus former mobile home as long as footprint is not exceeded. 

Questions regarding interpretations of 50% limit as seen by FEMA 
and as seen by "Harsdorf law"~ 

Sheila Harsdorf appeared to comment about intent of her law. 
FEMA's problem with language is that it makes the Pierce County law 
non-compliant with flood insurance regulation. 

Sheila Harsdorf also expressed confusion with the language as 
understood by legislators, FEMA, and the DNR when the law was 
developed. FEMA and State law are different in restrictions about 
replacement in the floodway if more than 50% destroyed. 

Dick· Lehman discussed potential, immediate suspension of flood 
insurance if Pierce County does not comply with FEMA activities. 

Responding to George Petaja, Sheila Harsdorf offered to attempt 
language changes in law to promote better understanding and 
compliance between state, county and federal jurisdictions. 
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Sheila Harsdorf pursued ways to reach agreement with FEMA in making 
language changes of state law to obtain compliance. 

Discussion occurred regarding 150% or 50% interpretation. 

An island resident reviewed historical activity of floodway 
development mortgaging and insuring through the years. 

Tyra Miller stated that the National Flood Insurance was developed 
in 1968 and amended in 1973, as a way of avoiding burden on the 
Federal Government for flood disasters. 

Questions about painting and internal improvements affecting the 
increases in values. 

Dick Lehman summarized the work by Pierce County with FEMA to 
achieve compliance and retain the flood insurance. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:45 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele, Secretary 
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There will be a joint meeting of the Land Management Committee 
and the Pierce County Solid Waste Management Board on Wednesday, 
November 4 at 7:00 P.M. in the County Board room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call to order 

- Discussion of proposed division of the 
Land Management Department · 

- Any other business to properly come before 
the Committee/Board. 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Minutes of joint meeting between the Pierce County Solid Waste 
Management Board and the Land Management Committee_ 

November 4, 1992 

PRESENT: Barry Barringer, Opal Darr, Don Johnson, Rita Kozak, 
George Pet.aja, Andrea Wieland, Dan Wilcox, Richard 
Wilhelm, Richard Ruemmele, Ed Sjostrom 

OTHERS: See last page 

The meeting was called to order by Richard Wilhelm, County Board 
Chairman, for the purpose of discussion of the proposed division 
of the Land Management Department. 

Greg Erickson questioned if this meeting was noticed properly? 
Wilhelm stated that notice was given to the newspaper in advance 
of the meeting. Rohl stated this is not a public hearing issue. 

Joe Rohl, Chair of the Land Management Committee, started out 
the discussion. One of the structure failures he stated was that 
it is unfair to ask one department head to answer to two commit
tees. He expressed concern that all the emphasis has been placed 
on the solid waste programs. Directives received from his commit
tee such as floodplain ordinance, airport ordinance, and the 
comprehensive plan work is not being done. After lengthy back
ground, Joe proposed to split the department into two committees 
with two focused jobs, or form one committee to handle everything 
thereby getting rid of the miss-communication and eliminating 
conflicting directives. 

Greg Erickson questioned Joe's plan with respect to the proposed 
grant writer position. Greg spoke in support of Jim Hulbert's 
background and expertise and hoped Jim would be kept in an 
active role in the solid waste and planning issues. Words were 
exchanged between Joe and Greg when Joe stated he resented the 
presence of people showing up who have not been here 8 times 
month until 1 A.M. in the morning dealing with land management 
issues and department activities. Joe stated that is was not an 
attack on the department or on a department head, but simply a 
proposal to make clear communication lines with between commit
tees and staff. 

1 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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George Petaja, Chair of the Solid Waste Management Board, was 
next to address the group. George has put together a counter
proposal, a general plan, not a division of the department but an 
addition of two committees or two sub-committees which would 
change some roles. Copies of George's plan were distributed. He 
is proposing a sub-committee called Zoning Committee which would 
be a sub-committee of the Land Management Committee, a Solid 
Waste Management Board, and a Surveyor's Committee. George's 
plan included recommendations one of which stated we utilize our 
county Engineer at a 2/5's time level. His plan included a 
diagram of the committee structure. 

comments were heard from the individual members of the Land 
Management Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board. There 
were mixed comments as some supported a restructure of some sort, 
while others expressed concern for lack of communication and the 
need to prioritize tasks and set goals. 

Jim Hulbert then addressed the group. He gave background infor
mation about how he found out about the proposed changes in the 
Department, how no one in the Department has been asked for any 
information, and how statements and accusations are now being 
made without any substantiation. No one has collected any data 
and no one has presented any data to support claims. Jim pro
ceeded to give a detailed presentation based on a newly completed 
survey of 36 counties in Wisconsin regarding planing and zoning 
work and compared those statistics with data compiled from the 
activities of the Pierce County Department of Land Management. 
In comparisons with other counties, Pierce County was shown to be 
more efficient. Jim produced tables and charts showing office 
dynamics and the amount of staff time spent on work areas by all 
Department staff. A list of major projects completed by the 
Department was discussed, which showed many completed tasks in 
the planing area outside of solid waste such as Trumpeter Valley, 
Metropolitan Resorts, Uniform numbering system, geographic infor
mation systemjland records modernization, and ordinance revi
sions. He showed a chart of public hearing dates which actually 
showed a progression of activities since 1988. Jim countered 
charges that Zoning staff had been directed to perform solid 
waste work when in fact no zoning staff has ever worked on solid 
waste matters, that the airport ordinance was held up because of 
his inaction when in fact the airport subcommittee consisted of 
Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele, and Steve Raith and that he wasn't even 
involved or asked to become involved, and that together the staff 
put in nearly 2,500 hours of overtime last year. Jim's total 
overtime was 455 hours, without reimbursement. That equals 1 1/2 
positions that the County gets for free. Staff are hard working 
and conscientious, yet get accused of not doing their job. 
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Jim wondered why communication was perceived to be a problem 
between committees when until recently 60 percent of the Land 
Management Committee also served on the Solid Waste Management 
Board, and now there is still a 40 percent overlap. 

Jim said that without documentation or statistics, allegations or 
major disruptions should not be allowed to occur and that the 
Department would eagerly respond to and be evaluated by concrete 
work directives. Without directives, it cannot be alleged that 
directives were not met. 

Joe Rohl then apologized for his tone of voice when he addressed 
the group earlier and for his comments to Greg Erickson. Joe 
stated he felt that a lot of the information presented was pre
sented out of context. Joe stated that Jim has missed more 
Zoning meetings than he has attended over the past 18 months. 
Jim said that was absolutely false and that the record would show 
that to be false. Chair, Richard Wilhelm ended the discussion 
and asked for constructive comments from the audience. 

Comments were heard from Mary Dougherty who had sought help from 
the county regarding the proposed waste water treatment plant 
that the City of Prescott was developing. 

Comments were also heard from Greg Erickson regarding possible 
discrimination. Robert Chambers spoke on having accessibility 
to a county department for answers to land management questions, 
and the perception that the proposed department restructure is an 
attempt to force Jim out of his job. 

Closing statements were heard from George Petaja who stated he 
thought his plan would address the problems of communications. 
His opinion, after much evaluation, was that it is more benefi
cial to restructure the committee orientation rather than re
structure the department orientation. Richard Wilhelm warned 
about creating more bureaucracy in county government. 

Dan Wilcox requested that Jim Hulbert submit recommendations on 
how things can be improved and asked that the Land Management 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board carefully consider 
all proposals. 

Any other business to properly come before the Board: 

Joe Rohl read a letter he has drafted to the Board of Adjustment 
regarding the appeal of the decision of the Land Management 
Committee on reissuing of the conditional use permit for the 
Pierce County Shooting Range. Mr. Thayer has requested a stay 
in the permit. The Land Management Committee is requesting the 
normal stay be stopped until a hearing is heard. 
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Motion by George to forward this letter to the Board of Adjust
ment. Second by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by George to adjourn. Second by Joe. Motion carried. 

Submitted by - - - - Mary Foley 

MEETING ATTENDANCE RECORD 

Nature of Meeting: 

Please Print Name: Address: 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

November 16, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of November 1992 in the annex room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 
- Approve vouchersjsurveyor's report 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 

7:10 P.M. -Phillips Plastic Corporation -rezone from Ag
riculture-1 (Ag-1) to Business-1 (B-1) - Oak 
Grove Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) conferring 
with Corporation Counsel for the governing body 
who is rendering oral andjor written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
and the Public Intervenor's Office 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- Arthur Ulrich - final certified survey map 
approvals ~ Clifton Township 

- John Dodge - mapping dispute - Trimbelle 
Township 

- discuss re-evaluation of Land Management Special
ist and Administrative Secretary positions 

- discuss proposed division of Department 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & .RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of November 1992 in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 
- Approve vouchers/surveyor's report 
- Set/announce date of next meeting 

7:10 P.M. - Phillips Plastic Corporation - rezone from Ag
riculture-! (Ag-1) to Business-1 (B-1) - Oak 
Grove Township 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) conferring 
with corporation Counsel for the governing body 
who is rendering oral andjor written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with
regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency 
and the Public Intervenor's Office 

- motion to reconvene into open session 

- discuss re-evaluation of Land Management Special
ist and Administrative Secretary positions 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINfM•S 

The Land Management Committee met on the 18th day on November, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the Annex room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja, Rita 
Kozak and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: steve Raith, Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at 7:05 p.m. 

Agenda revisions were announced. Dropped from the agenda was 
closed session, proposed department division and approving of 
minutes. 

The surveyor gave a brief or~l report with no request for payment 
this month due to the minimal field work performed, as the backhoe 
was out of service. 

Meeting dates were announced for November 30th, 1992, December 
16th, 1992, January 6th, 1993 and January 20th, 1993. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve ·vouchers; seconded by Rita 
Kozak. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for Phillips Plastic rezone request from 
Agricultural-! to Business-1 in Oak Grove Township. 

Steve Raith read the public notice and its publication dates. 

Representing Phillips Plastic was Richard Pierce and Jim Gumbusky 
who reviewed the building plan and the connection to the original 
construction. They also gave background of the company's business 
at the Oak Grove location. 

Public comments were asked at 7:15 p.m. 

George Jaques, adjoining property owner asked about sizejacreage of 
the request. 

Steve Raith explained that the whole property was requested due to 
avoidance of spot zoning and contiguous use. 

George Jaques asked if activity could use a smaller acreage instead 
of bordering his property. 

Steve Raith offered the code to George Jaques. 

Ann Filarsky, adjoining neighbor to the property appeared to 
comment that a business use seemed to contradict a desire by 
Phillips to keep the area as natural as they represented earlier. 
She also feared the expansion of building sites by Phillips if B-1 
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was granted. 

Joe Rohl explained the nature of a rezone policy and how their 
request was better suited to create a buffer zone between Phillips 
Plastics and their neighbors. Also additional building permits 
would be reviewed to assure industrial uses were not allowed by 
permitting. Ann Filarsky's property is zoned agricultural. 

Mary Dougherty appeared to ask about the nature of the business 
being conducted in the expanded building. 

Jim Gumbusky stressed the natural preservation intended with their 
original and current plan. 

Ms. Dougherty questioned whether the township should be granting 
business use instead of agricultural. 

Ken Filarsky, Oak Grove Township, agreed with his wife's comments. 

Joyce Herbison, Plum City, Commented that the Committee appeared 
thoughtless and arrogant in their treatment of Ms. Dougherty. 

Staff report: Steve Raith displayed the blueprints of the proposed 
construction. The staff from Phillips Plastics detailed the prints 
and renderings. Steve Raith also presented blueprints of the GIS 
photos taken recently. He noted the rough terrain and slopes which 
would limit development or buildings of any kind. Steve then . 
explained the law as it applies to conditional use permit process. 
A business conditional use permit in an agricultural zone is not 
permitted by our code. A smaller parcel is not permitted when a 
rezone is required or requested due to spot zoning concepts. He 
distributed his written report, and read it aloud. 

Committee discussion: Rich Ruemmele reported that the Oak Grove 
Town board at their regular November meeting stated they were in 
favor of granting the rezone request. George Petaja asked if a 
better zone could be stipulated. Phillips Plastic representatives 
were unsure about the owner's reaction to this idea. 

Discussion by the Committee led to possibilities which could suit 
neighboring owners. 

Steve Raith added that the code revisions could restrict business 
uses if the ordinances are made more specific or practical to apply 
when they are adopted. 

Jim Hulbert commented about the comprehensive plan not likely to 
change the zones. The plan won't rezone from business in the 
future. Also, the Business-! zone does allow future development 
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for anything permitted in that zone. Permits would be granted by 
the zoning office without Committee reviews or approval. 

Dick Wilhelm, Ellsworth asked if the original building plan 
included this expanded floor plan. 

Steve Raith indicated that the original plan did include the 
expansion asked, but the original permit could not be used at this 
later date. 

Motion by George Petaja to grant· the rezone request and move the 
request to the County Board, including staff recommendations 
regarding access to the site by State Archaeologist or Burial Site 
Office; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Meeting recessed briefly. 

Meeting was back in session at 8:00 p.m. 

Bob Sheffers appeared on behalf of Arthur Ulrich to request final 
approval of certified survey maps in Clifton Township. He detailed 
the maps. · 

steve Raith recommended approval since the final is almost exactly 
the same as the previous plans. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to give final approval to Arthur Ulrich 
certified survey maps as presented by Bob Sheffers; seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion carried. 

John Dodge appeared to represent a mapping dispute concerning an 
addition to the property's abstract. The county engineer and the 
zoning administrator agree that the property is not affected by 
flooding of the nature and extent of a 100 year flood. He 
presented the engineer's report. 

Motion by George Petaja to accept Greg Gappa's report about the 
flooding and opinion and enter it with the zoning administrators 
records; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion includes amendment passed 
which stipulates that no fill be placed within 30' of the channel. 
Motion carried. (a copy of letter is attached) 

Board of Adjustment report by Steve Raith concerning appeal of the 
shooting range permit - the Board of Adjustment tabled action to 
give time for Land Management Committee to write a letter to 
clarify item 7 of the conditions in the conditional use permit. 
Also questioned was the need to test the area for lead 
contamination or movement. 
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Discussion continued about contacting Sam Huffman of UW-River Falls 
for expert opinion about danger of lead from bullet deposits at the 
range site. 

Consensus of the Committee was to direct Steven Raith to contact 
Sam Huffman for objective opinion. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to direct George Petaja to write a letter 
to the Board of Adjustment clarifying item 7 of conditions made in 
the granting of the conditional use permit for the Pierce County 
Shooting Range; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert asked about the 
position of Land Management; 
Secretary positions. 

status of re-evaluation for the 
Specialist and Administrative 

Joe Rohl discussed the questions asked by Personnel Committee 
concerning: 

1.) relationship to supervising Surveyor/reporting, 
2.) timing versus budget approval and re-evaluation timing 
and, 
3.) level of classification - final. 

Joe Rohl agreed to appear at the next available Personnel Committee 
meeting opening to clarify the position descriptions. 

Any other business. 

George Petaja discussed the results of 
Committee meeting on November 17th, 1992. 
keep the Committee and staff structure in 
communication. 

Solid Waste Management 
Their basic idea is to 

place and add quarterly 

Joe Rohl endorsed the quarterly communicating meeting idea with the 
idea to use a short interval for evaluation of our department. 

Motion by George Petaja to adopt and approve the plan to meet 
quarterly with both Committees together for discussion, evaluation, 
and setting priorities for the Land Management Department and both 
Committees arid staff; seconded by Rita Kozak. 

Barry Barringer, Solid Waste Management Committee added that the 
meeting also had discussion about the surveyor supervision. 

Greg Erickson, Clifton Land Use Planning asked about meeting 
notices and requested future meeting dates. Dates were provided 
for next five meetings and arrangements made for the department to 
provide agendas as available to .Clifton Land Use Planning 
Committee. 
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Mary Dougherty asked about how the Committee chooses agenda items 
according to priority. 

Discussion by staff and Committee about opinions regarding 
importance of Land Management. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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November 25, l992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 30th day 
of November l992 in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 

7:l0 P.M. - recommendation for approval of extending Farmland 
Preservation agreements 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

- discuss plan for Department 

- approval of training request 

- approval of cellular phone service 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 30th day of November, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 7:00 p.m. 

Agenda revisions announced: . 7.:10 p.m. item will be 'moyed behind 
·the ·Land Management;: Department discussion.. · 

.Motion. by George Petaja to approve the minutes from October 14th, 
October 28th and November 3rd all with corrections; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Motion carried • 

. The next Land Management Committee meetings are ·scheduled for 
December 16, 1992, January 6, 1993 and January 20, 1993 all at 7:00 
p.:rri·. No other meeting. dates were set • 

. . . J.oe .... :Ro~J..· ·c,p~:n~.d· =ti~~cu~:~;~~. :·.ite~ ... about. the:;.p-la~·: ·:f~r ·.:the. ::i:.ariet :._. .... -: 
.·> · .. ~ariagemen~ Depart:mept .and .'J;ead :a•prepared-.report·~ .. Pr'iilted _.graphs. : · 

· were ·d:i,.strib:uted and ·analyzed,· regarding. staff. tiin·e ·iri th~ work · 
areas. 

Opal D?rr stated that.Joe ~ohl spent more per diem.money·than· she 
did.. · She also· disputed the prioritY. of zoning. activity .which h~s 
remained .. dead for 27 years over solid waste management.· 

Motion by George Petaja to stay with the present staff and 
Committee arrangements combined with a joint meeting and planning 
efforts between the Land Management Committee and the Solid Waste 
Management Committee; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried, 4 -
1. 

Jim Hulbert discussed clarifications to Joe Rohl' s statements. Jim 
had never opposed hiring outside counsel to work on ordinance, in 
fact the record will show that he proposed this because of an 
overload of work at Corporation Counsel's office. He reiterated 
that Zoning staff were never directed by him or the Solid Waste 
Management Board to work on Solid Waste issues. He concluded by 
saying that if the two overseeing Committees, with overlapping 
membership, still perceive that they can't communicate, then the 
staff in the department should not be held hostage by the squabbles 
and maybe the department should be split apart if that's what it 
would·take to let staff get the work done. 

Discussion regarding joint meetings led to setting a joint meeting 
for January 7th, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. 
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Extension of agreements for Farmland Preservation. Applications 
from Muriel Edquist and Dennis Gagnier were presented by Steven 
Raith and read by Joe Rohl. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the applications and forward 
them to the County Board with recommendations to approve. 

Joe Rohl read a request by Erik Felt to attend a Land.Surveyor's 
Conference in Steve~s Pqint. 

Motion by Rich Ru~mmel~ to approve the trip request; .seconded by 
Rita Kozak. George Petaja asked if the Land Management Committee 
members should attend for·the Committee's benefit. Motion carrfed. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve expenses for one Land Management 
Committee member to attend the same conference. Motion carried. 

Cellular· t.elephone service reqtlest was presented by Steven Raith 
. and Erik Felt. Action· on the request was delayed· unti·l· pagers 
could_ .be i.nvestigate:d -_~or compar.~so!l~· ·· · .. ·. · < ·· · · 

. . .. . . . . . .. . . ~ . . . . . . . . ~ . 

A~y .. oth~r-:busi~~ss:. ·. 

George Peta:ja asked for an· age!fda item on the next meeting to . 
disc~ss the·surveyors budget an~ ~titure work • 

. ·Moti9n by Rita Kozak to adjo~rn; seconded by. George Peta_ja. ·Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be an meeting of the Land Management Committee on 
Thursday, December~ 1992 at 6:00 P.M. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

6:00 P.M. - - Call to order 

- - Adopt resolution to authorize the Land Management 
Committee to seek grants from the Wisconsin Land 
Information Board. 

Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper . 
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~Le~ ~ ~~AGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 3rd day of December, 1992 
at 6 : 0 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele, ahd Ed 
Sjostrom. 

others present: Jim Hulbert and Erik Felt. 

Meeting was· called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 6:05 p.m. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve Resolution 92-93, and forward to 
full County Board for adoption after first reading; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Discussion on various aspects of grant process. 

Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to regretfully accept Sally Mitchell's 
resignation, to thank Sally for her fine efforts for the 
Department, and to ask -Personnel to- fill the position as soon as 
possible; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried.--

Discussion about possible development at the Trumpeter Valley site. 
More discussion regarding-the various aspects of this project. 

Joe Rohl was asked about_ clean fill being placed _on the ~ld Bay 
City sand mine site. Fill is being-created be removal of ex-isting 
building. · · 

George Petaja stated this is consistent with past practice and 
should not create any safety or health problems. 

Jim Hulbert advised that this project would involve monitoring by 
Dave Me Nary to insure that only clean fill from the site was 
disposed of. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the project; seconded by Joe 
Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding various subjects, such as, composting of 
residue from Jacques Seed, Inc. and other organic, or yard waste 
type of sources. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the comprehensive plan and stated that some 
copies of Scott County, Iowa comprehensive plan will be provided 
for the Committee. 

George Petaja asked that the Land Management Committee use the next 
meeting to set some priorities for the Land Management aspect of 
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the Department. 

These items will then be discussed at the joint Land Management 
Committee f Solid Waste Management Board meeting. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjol.ir!!ed at 6:35 p.m.· 

Submitted by, 
·George Peta j a 

·-
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December 10, 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 16th day 
of December 1992 in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call meeting to order 
-Agenda revisions-
- Approve minutes 
- Approve vouchers and surveyor's report 
- Set/announce date of next meeting 

7:10 P.M. - motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) which 
states to confer with legal counsel for the 
governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in 
which the governing body is or is likely to 
become involved with regard to the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency and the Public 
Intervenor's Office 

motion to reconvene into open session 

- discussjapprove RFP for comprehensive land use 
management plan 

- discuss proposed use for county property -
Ellsworth Township 

- discussjapprove mobile phones 

- motion to convene into closed session under WI ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employ
ment, promotion, compensation, or performance 
evaluation data of any public employee over which 
the governmental body has jurisdiction or exer
cises responsibility 

motion to reconvene into open session 

- discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- adjournment 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow .'EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETINGMINUTES 
'·-·=···!G.-.. ,.' ,....r.,"'.~ ·<~ ·~·""-"· ··-- - --·" 

(,_t 

The Land Management Committee met on the 16th qay of December, 1992 
at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
El~sworth. 

Members present: 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: 
attached list. 

Ed Sjostrom, Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak and Rich 

Jim Hulbert,. Steve Raith, Bob Sheffers and see 

Meet~:ng ~as cal·led to order by ·chair I Joe· Rohl at 7:00. p.m. 

~ .. ··No. agenda. :::r:evisi~ns were of~ere~.- ... 
. . . ; . 

. · Mihu:tes · of p·rev~ous meeting were. reviewed e · · · 

Motion by Rita· Ko·zak to· approve . minutes· of. Land Management . 
committee on. November 30, ·1992 .and.December 3,. 1992; seconded ·by 
Rich Rue:minele. Motion carried. . · ·. . .· . · .. : · 

Sm;:veyor' s ·report.: Bob ~heffer~ appeared .. to, exi>la-iri hi~ report and 
voucher. The .work· at County CC fr9m. ONO was detailed. He asked .. 

·. for directio·ns about que.stions in Jim Hulbert's ·letter .abo-q:t work 
··plan· for 1993 ~ .· · · · · · 

Jim Hulbert asked for .a project list, time and work involved to be 
.submitted for annual 'planning purposes. 

Joe Rohl clarified the requ-est to· ·h·e.lp .·th~ Commfttees :i,.nvol ved 
understand·t~e work list. He answered questions.about.completion 
of monumehtation~ 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve vouchers presented by staff; 
seconded by Ed Sj9strom. Motion carried. 

Date for an additional Committee meeting was set at 7:00 p.m. on 
January 5, .1993 to review floodplain ordinance. · Other meeting 

·dates announced were January 6, 1993 at 7:00p.m., January 7, 1993 
at 7:00 p.m. with the Solid Waste Management Committee, January 20, 
1993 at 7: oo p.m. at 7: oo p.m. Another regular Land Management 
Committee meeting was set at 7:00p.m. on February 24, 1993 .. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to move into closed session under Wisconsin 
State Statute 19.85 {1) (g) to confer with legal counsel to render 
oral or written legal advice with respect to litigation regarding 
FEMA and the Public Intervenor; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Roll 
call: Rich Ruemmele-yes, Joe Rohl-yes 1 Rita Kozak-yes, and Ed 
Sjostrom-yes. Motion carried. 

Meeting convened into closed session at 7:40 p.m. 
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Motion by Rich Ruemmele to reconvene into open session; seconded by 
Rita Kozak. Roll call: Rich Ru.e1nmele-yes, Ed Sjostrom-yes. Rita 
Kozak-yes, and Joe Rohl-yes. J"icYLion carried. 

Joe Rohl opened discussion of RFP prepared by Jim Hulbert for the 
Comprehensive Land Use Management Plan. 

Deb W9jtowsl<;i deta'iled· chan_ges she recommended in. a memo· ·Leo Jim 
Hulbert on December 16i · 1.992.. She also·· explained their· ·exc.iJcJ.n:ges 
on revisions . for ·the .RFP. arid tlrG' proposed .yontra.ct. She: an:=-~wered 
the. Committee's ~nd staf~' s quc~S"t.i~:ms. about the scbpf?: of (;:.J~J-c;.ng~s. · 

. . ~ . . . . ·. . . 

Mot.ion<by -Rich.·Ru~minel~ to appi-ove the RFP submitted-~y" ;:rim Hulbert· 
contingent upon int~gi:-ation of Corporation -Counsel's advicEe: from 
memo· . and sp.bj ect to review by t.he ·Land Management Committee Chair 
on .final editionr secopded :by l';d Sjostrom.·· Motiqn· carried~ 

.Rita Kozak addressed· the CcmriiH:t.ee.· a~out proposed .use of a.cr·eage 
= owned by 'Pierce county. in the inti.ustria+ z·one of" the· proposE:-c3. s0l.id 
waste fa~ility .. · · · · 

Discussion by the Committee about agricultural activities vJllich 
continue in zones Where SUCh c:>.ctivities are not specifiCcJ.J ly a 
permitted or.prescribed use. 

Mobi-le telephones: Steve Rai t.h explained ~ Land Management rtlemo 
about his . research -on pagers versus mobile phones. · A c:l ·l··:Lzen 
attending the meeting offered c~dvice endorsing mobile phonN; over 
pagers. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to authorize the department. to purchc>SG: two 
cellular telephones to install :i.n the jeep and the dodge; sc~conded 
Rita Koz.ak. Motion carried and t) :iui Hulbert was directed to a:crange 
·the funds transfer from the s<:>.n:i'Cary fund to· cover the purchase. 

Any other business: Fredric Lc~hman, Martell Township appec;J:-cd to 
present oral and written coroments and support regar~ Jim 
Hulbert's presentation of. the H.l''P for the Comprehensive Lc;.nd Use 
Plan to the.County Board. 

Barry Barringer appeared to voice the same sentiments. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to convene into closed session \J.nder 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19. H ~'> ( 1) (c) considering employment, 
promotion, compensation or pc:rformance evaluation of J>Ubl.ic 
employees; seconded by Ed Sjost.:com. Roll call: Rich Ruemme1c> yes, 
Rita Kozak-yes, Joe Rohl-yes, <m6_ Ed Sjostrom-yes. Motion car1·ied. 

Meeting convened into closed S8ssion at 8:40 p.m. 
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Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the Pierce County Annual 
Performance Evaluation for Steve Raith; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the Pierce County Annual 
Performance Evaluation for Sally Mitchell; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. · 

Me_eti~g reconvened into open ~essfon at 8: s·o. p. ;tn.. .. 

JOE? Rohi. ·.offered -dis.cU:ssion: :·~~garding ·a~tivity._ .. on .. ~se. on y·~ed' ... 
Tegeler's:.c;:tir l?trip by ultra light air. craft in ·clitton ToWnship:~ 

: . . . . .. . . . . ~- . . .. . . . . . . . . . 

Motion by-.Rich Ruenunete to adjourn; 'seconded by Rita Kozak~ Motion 
carr:ied. 

Meeti~g-adjourned at·a:5s p.m . 

. · . Submi tte.d by~ 
. Rich Ruemmele .. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE · 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

December 21, 1992 

MEETING NOTICE . 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 5th day of 
January 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 

· Courthouse in Ellsworth to review the floodplain ordinance work. 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING-MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 5th day of January, 1993 
at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Rich 
Ruemmele and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Steven Raith, Pat Neer, Deb Wojtowski, Jim Hulbert 
and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 7:02 p.m. 

Joe Rohl turned the meeting over to Corporation Counsel to discuss 
the ordinance as prepared for Committee review. 

Deb Wojtowski presented and reviewed the attached documents. 

The committee reviewed the final typographic changes during the . 
discussion. 

Questions relating to the State's law and model ordinance were 
discussed. 

Jim Hulbert announced that the screening for the Land Management 
Department opening will be at 10:00 a.m. on January 7th, 1993. 

Rich Ruemmele volunteered to appear for the screening. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried.l 

Meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE · 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 232 

December 21,. 1992 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day of 
January 1993 in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 

Approve minutes 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 

7:10 P.M. -motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85(1) (g) which 
states to confer with legal counsel for the 
governing body who is rendering oral and/or 
written advice with respect to litigation in 
which the governing body is or is likely to 
become involved with regard to the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency and the Public 
Intervenor's Office 

STEVEN H. RAITH 

motion to reconvene into open session 

- recommendation for approval of extending Farm
land Pres~rvation agreements 

- Mary Dougherty - discuss Bay City Silica 
sand mine operation 

-discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

- adjournment 

Zoning Administrator 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 6th day ~f January, 1993 
at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Rich Ruemmele, Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom and George 
Petaja.-

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Deb Wojtowski and see attached list. 

Motion by George Petaj a to convene - into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 (1} (g) which states to confer with 
legal counsel for the governing body who is rendering'.oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved with regard to the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency and the Public Intervenor's Office;'' 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to recommend the adoption by the County 
Board of_ floodplain catalogue of inventory; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion cat;.l:'ied 

···.•. 

Motion by George Petaja to recommend to. finance to keep Pat Neer on 
the payroll and to approve an amount not to exceed $5,000.00 and an 
initial amount of $2,500.00; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to implement GIS floodplain analysis 
contingent upon funding from finance and not to exceed $20,000.00 · 
with an. iriitial $10,000.00; ·seconded by George Petaja. Motion 
c·arried. · 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to reconvene into open session; seconded by 
George Petaja. All approved. Motion carried. 

Meeting reconvened into open session at 8:40 p.m. 

Requests by Melvin Meyer, Edmund Staiger, Alvin Pearson and Pat 
Harrington for Farmlcimd Pr~eservation Agreements were reviewed. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve requests-for those·agreements; 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Mary Dougherty - appeared to present information about her interest 
in the former Bay City Silica Sand Mine site. She discussed the 
origin, owners, and construction of the plant. She also stated her 
understanding of the shut-down of the operation and the ownership 
transfer. Mrs. Dougherty was of the opinion that either historical 
or tourism interest should have been preserved rather than been 
destroyed by the closing of the site to the public. She encouraged 
promotion of'tourism by the county and State for historical sites 
rather than the County's offering mainly bars and the State only 



•' 

being interested in farming. She also defined her idea of the kind 
of tourism the public would like to see. 

Rich Ruemmele and Jim Hulbert commented on the history of the site 
which involved the Land Management Committee and the Solid Waste 
Management Committee regarding the possibility of a permit to bury 
the demolition fill on site. A permit was not needed, nor was the 
public noticed because the debris was hauled off the site for 
burial at the Holst demolition land-fill. 

Joe Rohl commented about the county's recent motion to add bike 
trails on County Road FF off of Highway 29 to promote tourism. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 

. ' 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

There will be a joint meeting of the Land Management Committee 
and the Solid Waste Management Board on January 7, 1993 at 7:00 
P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call to order 
- Set next meeting date 

- Discussjreview department priorities, policies, 
and etc. 

- Motion to convene into closed session under WI 
ss 91.85 {1) (g) which states to confer with 
legal counsel for the governing body who is 
rendering oral and/or written advice with re
spect to litigation in which the governing body 
is or is likely to become involved with regard 
to the Federal Emergency Management Agency and 
the Public Intervener's Office 

- Motion to reconvene into open session 

- Any other business to properly come before the 
Committee 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



,PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

Minutes of Joint Meeting of the Pierce County Solid Waste 
Management Board and the Pierce County Land Management Committee 

January 7, 1993 

Present: George Petaja, Opal Darr, Andrea Wieland, Barry 
Barringer, Dan Wilcox, Rita Kozak, Don Johnson, Richard 
Wilhelm, Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom 

Others: Jim Hulbert, Deb Wojtowski, Dave McNary, and ?? 

A joint meeting of the Solid Waste Management Board (SWMB) and the 
Land Management Committee (LMC) was held at the Pierce County 
Courthouse. SWMB chairman, George Petaja, convened the meeting at 
7:10 p.m. 

The next joint meeting of the SWMB and the LMC was scheduled for 
April 15, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the Pierce County courthouse. 

Closed Session to Discuss Floodplain Zoning Litigation and 
Corporate Counsel Work: 

Motion by Joe Rohl to go into closed session, second by Rita. 
Motion passed. Matters regarding floodplain zoning, and pending 
litigation involving the Federal Emergency Management Agency and 
the Wisconsin Public Intervenor 1 s Office were discussed. Deb 
Wojtowski distributed a confidential memo listing upcoming 
Corporation Counsel tasks and schedule. Deb explained that her 
efforts will be directed to resolving a number of complex legal 
issues and that her schedule will be driven to a large degree by 
progress of litigation. Motion by Joe Rohl, second by Rita to go 
out of closed session. Motion passed. 

Land Management Department and Corporation Counsel 1993 Tasks and 
Priorities: 

Jim Hulbert distributed a list of Land Management Department tasks 
for 1993, estimated time requirements, and staff-recommended 
priorities. Tasks and work priorities for 1993 were discussed. 
Following discussion, Joe moved that the Land Management Department 
and Corporation ~ounsel order their work priorities as follows: 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



Minutes - 1/7/93 (Jt. meeting) 

1 - FEMA lawsuit 
2 - Floodplain ordinance revision 
3 - Sarona landfill contract 
4 - Comprehensive land use plan 
5 - Ordinance revision 
6 - Long-term solid waste disposal options. 

The motion was seconded by Rita. At George's suggestion, Joe 
amended the motion to divide the priority tasks into two categories 
for action: 

Primary -

Secondary -

Motion passed. 

Other Business: 

FEMA lawsuit 
Floodplain ordinance revision 
Sarona landfill contract 
Comprehensive land use plan 
Ordinance revision 
Long-term solid waste disposal options 

Jim related the case about a Trenton Island resident who sought 
zoning approval for an addition to a house. The zoning approval 
was not granted because of insufficient setback from the Ordinary 
High Water Line. The resident, with approval from the Wisconsin 
Department of Natural Resources, installed rock shoreline 
protection to armor an eroding bank, effectively increasing the 
setback of his house from the Ordinary High Water Line. Jim noted 
that other residences with less setback from the river have been 
approved for additions in the past, and that inconsistencies in the 
floodplain zoning ordinance place the County in a difficult 
situation. 

Opal Darr suggested that signs be posted along highways entering 
the county stating that zoning permits are required. Some 
townships and municipalities post such signs, but Opal recommended 
that all major highways entering the county have zoning permit 
required sign installed. 

Motion by Joe Rohl to adjourn, second by Richard. The meeting was 
adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 

Submitted by - Dan Wilcox 
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January 11, 1993 
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: There will be a Land Management 
·of January' 1993_- in the County' 

Co~ltt~e: meeting. 'a~ .. the .. ; ~th ': da;· :·;_' ·,.. .~ · .. 
Board room iri the ·courthouse· in 

-~ - .. 

Ellsworth.·,>·· · · · 
. :.:- ~:--.' 

' .. ~ . .. ~- . - . 

7:00P.M:·.- Call:meeting to order·. 

Agenda revisions 
.,·-r ,• 

.. ·. \ 

. . ;· .. Approve minutes_ . . ': ···- .. ; ·- 'r t; ··. ,_~ . 

Approve vouchers. and surveyor'·s .report: 

·._.;.. 

.· . Setjarinounce date of next ineetin<f· · 
. '-- .. 

.... ·· 

·.-.:-': •; 'M • "• ',> 
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motion··· to· .convene ·into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 (1) (g) which 
states to· confer with legat. counsel for the. 
governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which 
the·> governing. body is or is likely- to become 
involved with · regard to the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency· and·. the Public Intervenor's. 
Office. · · 

- ·.... ' _,· - ~ 

. . . ' •' . . .. 

motion to reconvene into open session 
.. ;-:: 

. ,; 

. . . .• -. . 

dis~ussionjrecomme~dation_: on revision 
conditional uses in the· business district 
clean fill sites' as condi:tional use pe~its 

discuss any other busi'ness to properly ·come before: 
the Committee · · J • -· • 

. - . •,. . ::..· 

·adjournment : . ·_· .. . /' 
. ·. 

_;_ :-. ·.:..-.... -: .· . -· .. 
"!.:_ 

STEVEN H>.RAITH . ,· ;· ·. ·.····,,-\.', 

Zoning Administrat-or.<· 
Pierce-. County, Wisconsin ·- :· 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN . . 

DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS·· 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 • Ext. 232 

January 15, 1993. 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 20th day 
of January .-1993 in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. -

7:00 .P.M. 

·, ~ .- . 

.::.- .· ..... -.. · 

REVISED AGENDA .. 

Call meetin_g. to _order 
. 

Agenda revisions 

Approve minutes 

Approve_ vouchers and surveyor'sreport 
.. ·-. 

Set/announce date of next meeting-

· Laurence- Murphy to d..iscu·s~ :lst addi ti~n to Wood 
addition 

_ . surveying goals for 1993 .: :.-~ 

Opal Darr to discuss to request funds for workshop 
and to discuss trail development strategy 

motion to convene into closed. session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 ( 1) (g) which . 
states to confer with legal counsel for the 
governing body who is rendering· oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which 
the ·governing body is or. is likely to become 
involved. with' regard. to the Federal Eniergency· ·· 
Management . Agency and the Public . Intervenor's:,;; · 

·Office.'< , ·.> -~- · _ .·.· . ·· '·-

motion to reconvene into op~n session. 

discussion/recommendation. on revision of 
conditional uses in ·the business· district and.· 
clean fill sites as co;nditiona1 use permits. · 

. --· ._ -
.---~-... ~-·. -:~·- -.. ,, -~--·~-~-- - --~ ·:·~-~~ ..... 

discuss ariy other b~siness to properly co~e before~: · 
the·~·committee_~,. --·~ .. ~ ~_._._~~·-".-. ··.-

-· \. .. ··:-·.-' ~" .._-: ·< '· ·- ·-... ·: .. -... :_.~:;;_'' .:· -.-:;- --~-~-- ~ .· .... . .. . _f -· ,..:: ' ••• ~ 

adj ournm~~~ : <·:: · · > ~ . '··<·:-. _.. · · · . - ~---
} '- - : ~ .• :: .... .r,-- - ·-

·, .-: . 

. · STEVEN H. RAITH . 
Zoning Administrator 

.. · · ..... 

·.-

.. -~orking .tod~y forab-~t~er tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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-PIERCE couNTY w·IscoNstN·: -
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICR .. 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

'---· c 

January_ 25, · 1993 ~-- ·. 
'-: : 

T:~;~~ will be a Land Man~gement Committee ~~~tiiig. o~ the·drd-~day- of· · 
February ·1993- in the County .Board room. in th~ Courthouse in 
Ellsworth.;:- _ ..• : ·' .. ·c : . . , . 

.:,.. __ .,. .' .. 

4 •• ·--:' 

. ' 
.. .. · 

- .7:00 p.m~-

Agenda revisio_ns : . 

. _Approve minutes. 

Approve vouchers and surveyor:s report_-
,. 

. . ._ .. . . . . : . .- ~ 

Set/announce. date of next mee~ing_ 

7:10 p.ni. · William Cooper,' Jr. conditional use/special 
·. exception .for a bed and breakfast - Maiden- Rock
Township 

7:20 p.m. Access Mobil'ity Systems for· Gerald Dillons 
conditional usejspecial exception for lift related_ 
structures in the St; Croix Riverway - Clifton 

- -· Township . 
. .. _ ... -

Laurence Murphy - to 
Hill wood ·addition · 

addition 
.. 
to' 

. ,.. ,.*· ·-

--~~·-

Surveying.· goals for 199f·:-
·.._ ·. ·· .. · 

_,' .. 

: ~~ . . 
>". 

: • -~ =-· - ~ 

I . . , . • • - • • , • ~ • - ' ';1 . : '• 
Opal'; Darr · -., ,to·: dJ.scus?·.- and request funds for 
workshop and to discuss trail development strategy 

Ed -and Alice Merta: - recomme-ndation on exclusive 
. agrucultural zoning- River_Falls Township 

Erik Felt "7 GIS/GPS discussionjupcoming projects 

motion to. convene into closed sesl?ion under·· 
Wisconsin· State Statutes 19.85 (1}(g)· which· 
states. to' confer· with legal· counsel for the ... 
governing body who J.s rendering oral~·· and/ or 
writte·n advice with respect to litigation in which·· .. , 
the govE?rning~ body·_ is_ or. is·_ likely~ to" become 
involved: with regard. to ··the Federal ·Emergency
Management Agency and . the Public -Intervenor's ._-

:' \ ,, . 



\. · .. - \ 

Office 

motion to reconvene into open session 

discussion/recommendation on revision 
conditional uses in the business district 
clean fill sites as conditional use permits 

of 
and 

discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

adjournment· 

·-'· ...... 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE . 
P.O. BOX.647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 3, 1993 

There will be a Land Management committee meeting on the 3rd day of 
February 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. Call meeting to order 

Agenda revisions-

Approve minutes 

Approve vouchers and ·surveyor's report 

Setjannounce date of next m_eeting 
-

7:10 p.m. William Cooper, Jr. conditional usejspecial 
exception for a bed -.and breakfast - Maiden :Rock 
Township 

·1:20 p.m. - ~ccess Mobility_ Systems · for Gerald Dillon~ -
conditional usejspeciai exception for lift related 
structures in the· st • croix IH verway - Clifton 

·Township. 

·Laurence· Murphy 
Hillwood addition 

to discuss 1st addition ··to . 

Surveying goals for 1993 

Opal Darr - to discuss and request funds for 
workshop and to discuss trail development strategy 

Ed and Alice Merta - recommendation on exclusive 
agrucultural zoning - River Falls Township 

Erik Felt - GIS/GPS discussion/upcoming projects 

motion to 
Wisconsin 
states to 

convene into -closed session under 
State Statutes 19.85 (1) (g) which 
confer with legal counsel for the 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "EJ Printed on Recycleq Paper 



governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which 
the governing body is or is likely to become 
involved with regard to the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency and the Public Intervenor's 
Office 

motion to reconvene into open session 

discussion/recommendation on revision of 
conditional uses in the business district and 
clean fill sites as conditional use permits 

review and recommend action on revising Uniform 
Numbering Ordinance #89-3 

_discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

I 
i' 



(![e;~ ';t ~!t~~AGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 3rd day of February, 1993 
at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

Agenda revisions: 
the agenda. 

dropped the closed session and Erik Felt from 

Minutes: none to approve. 

Vouchers approved. 

Surveyor's report: completed work on monument removed - Oak Grove 
off Highway 35, - it will be replaced. A surveyor working in area 
reported it missing, including markers and ties, they will have to 
rerun mile. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve surveyor's report; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Date for GIS/GPS meeting was confirmed at 6:00p.m. on February 11, 
1993 in the Land Management Department Office. 

Future meeting dates were set for February 24, 1993; March 3, 1993; 
March 24, 1993; April 7, 1993; April 21, 1993; all at 7:00 p.m. 
Meetings will be set for summer months at the April 21, 1993 
meeting. 

Jim Hulbert asked for meetings to be scheduled to review vendor 
proposals for the Comprehensive Land Use Management Plan. 

March 18, 19, and 22, 1993 were scheduled for review nights, with 
meetings to begin at 5:00 p.m. 

William Cooper, Jr. - conditional usejspecial exception permit 
hearing for a bed and breakfast in Maiden Rock Township. 

Joe Rohl read the public notice hearing and the rules for public 
comments. 

Bill Cooper, Jr. Minneapolis, MN appeared to described his plan, He 
discussed the buildings, legal requirements, relative sizes and 
schedules of operation. He delineated the difference of this 
request from his previous appearance. 
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Orin Hanson, Maiden Rock Township asked about distance from 
neighboring farm activities. 

Bill Cooper, Jr. ·answered his question that the rural setting is 
anticipated and farming adds to his plan's interest from the 
public. 

The Land Management Committee discussed the written staff report to 
approve the application for the permit. Also stated was the 
location being in Agriculture/Residential zone, this means that the 
area is pre-existing as farming operations, and that needs to be 
understood by neighbors and customers. 

Bill Cooper, Jr. also stated he would alter fence lines to restrict 
movement of guests onto adjoining properties. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the application, conditions 
applied; 1.) occupancy limit of 10 maximum, 2.) all state 
regulations are followed, 3.) sign for driveway warning be posted, 
and 4.) the driveway alignment be installed per approval by the 
zoning administrator; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried and 
the permit for the conditional use was approved for two years. 

Gerald Dillons conditional usej~pecial exception for lift 
structures in the St Croix Riverway in Clifton Township. 

Joe Rohl read the public notice hearing . and the rules for the 
public comments. 

Bill McLaughlin, Access Mobility Systems appeared to represent the 
lift and related structure proposed. He described a lift 340' long 
setback from the high water line 75-100'. He commented on the 
health reasons for needing the lift structure. 

Larry Dodge, Clifton Township, appeared to represent the St. Croix 
Riviera Association. He asked if the lift had com...-rnercial use 
intent or if the group renting part of Gerald Dillons beach would 
also use the lift. They expressed no opposition to Gerald Dillon's 
private of the proposed lift. 

Ken Hughes, Clifton Township, requested that the lift be permitted 
as a private use condition. 

Joe Rohl read the staff report (attached) 

Bill McLaughlin answered questions for the Committee about the 
location and installation intended. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve the conditional usejspecial 
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exception permit for the lift and related structure by Access 
Mobility Systems for Gerald Dillons with conditions of the staff 
report to met by installer and the lift be for private use; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Laurence Murphy - appeared to discuss the 1st addition to Hillwood 
addition in the extraterritorial zone in River Falls Township. 

Joe Rohl asked question to clarify intended road provisions. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Town Supervisor, added comments about 
River Falls Township's interest in the covenants or conditions 
which would be attached to the proposed lots. 

Jim Hulbert questioned the appropriateness of the developer getting 
a variance from the Township's limits on length of access roads to 
cul-de-sacs simply because a longer road was desired. Consistent 
conformance to statutory authority for how variances can be granted. 
may not allow discretionary and inconsistent application · of 
restrictions. 

Ed and Alice Merta - exclusive agriculture zoning to be re-zoned 
into agriculture/residential zoning. Alice Merta and Louis 
Campbell appeared from River Falls Township to discuss this 
request. ·· 

Joe Rohl circulated the staff report {attached) 

Rita Kozak read the copy submitted from the River Falls town board 
minutes approving their rezone request. 

Rita Kozak then read portions of the staff report about exclusive 
agriculture zone purposes. 

Mrs. Merta's son doesn't want to continue operating the property as 
an exclusive agriculture zone. 

Rita Kozak then read the staff recommendation to deny the rezone 
request (attached). 

Louie Campbell explained the River Falls Town board's rationale for 
granting the request by Mr. and Mrs. Merta. 

Jim Hulbert detailed the staff report's opinion to oppose the 
request based on precedent setting, consistency, and over-all 
intent of the exclusive agricultural zoning program. 

Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Town Board agreed that exclusive 
agriculture zone restricts future actions by the owners when they 
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sign up. 

Committee debate ensued about the exclusive agriculture zone. 

Motion by George Petaja to table a decision on the Ed and Alice 
Merta request until information from the state could be reviewed; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's goals for 1993 - Bob Sheffers, Mark Peavy and Greg Gappa 
appeared to discuss their work plan for surveying in 1993. 

Greg Gappa submitted a letter (attached) of the future highway 
project requiring survey markers to obtain right-of-way for road 
construction. He discussed the project map and timing for future 
year's Highway Department work. 

Bob Sheffers replied to amount of time and expense needed to cover 
the projects this year. 

The Committee agreed that the highway survey project will be 
researched and expenses both anticipated and reported at regular 
Land Management Committee meetings. 

Jim Hulbert questioned getting GPS work done in 1993 since most of 
the surveyors work is being allocated to Highway Department work. 
For three years, $15,000.00 has been set aside each year for GPS 
work and the surveyor has spent little of this money. Jim stated 
that he would request that someone else be contracted to do the 
work this summer by June 1st, unless the surveyor could include 
plans for GPS activity in the 1993 work plan. 

The Land Management Committee gave a lengthy and strong endorsement 
to Greg Gappa's plan to employ the surveyor's budget to set up 
Highway Department project corners. 

Bob Sheffers asked for which Committee to bill the surveying work 
done at the Pierce County Fairground. He was directed to bill the 
Fair committee. 

Opal Darr appeared to discuss a horse trail development strategy 
for Pierce County. She discussed a meeting planned in Steven Point 
on February 6, 1993 for a workshop on the subject. She requested 
funding for herself to represent Pierce County at this strategy 
workshop on trail planning. Funding would be for mileage and room 
fees at $49.00 for one night. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve Opal Darr's mileage and room 
expenses being .paid to attend the Wisconsin State Trails Strategy 
Plan meeting in Stevens Point; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
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carried. 

Jim Hulbert presented the proposed ordinance changes regarding 
residential, business, light industry, and clean fill. 

The Committee will review his proposal to consider at February 24, 
1993 meeting. 

Other business. 

Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Town Supervisor appeared to discuss 
potential violations of rezone, permit application descriptions 
which were part of Phillips Plastics building remodeling. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the jurisdictions of activities which may be 
applied or interested parties to respond. 

The Committee discussed the appropriate authorities and their areas 
of interest which could apply. 

Dennis Gagnier also discussed the interest of Oak Grove township in 
hearing about certified survey map permits which occur in its 
jurisdiction. 

The Committee and staff discussed the possibility of revising the 
ordinance to provide notifications from the County and to have the 
property owned to the center of reads for tax purposes. 

Motion by George Petaja to direct the Land Management staff to 
prepare a code revision and hearing process which require any land 
division in the county to include the roadway to the centerline; 
seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to direct staff to research and prepare 
recommendation to deal with further subdivisions of primary 
certified survey maps approved; seconded by Rita Kozak. 

Joe Rohl presented ordinance 92-07, an amendment to 89-3. to 
require uniformity of numbering systems county-wide for the Uniform 
Address System. 

Jim Hulbert questioned some language in the proposed ordinance and 
suggested clarifications be obtained from the acting Corporation 
Counsel regarding citation authority and procedures. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to recommend approval of 92-07 ordinance 
contingent on approval by Corporation Counsel of citation authority 
for Zoning Administrator; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 
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Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:20 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING .MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 11th day of February, 1993 
at 6:00p.m. in the Land Management Department in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom and Rich 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: Erik Felt and Mark.Peavy. 

Meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl at 6:00 p.m. 

Erik Felt opened a discussion of the Trenton Island inventory 
project for which $10,000.00 was approved by the Finance Committee. 

Dan Falbo from ESRI is involved with the staff in preparing the 
videos, and other land records. He discussed the staff involved 
and scope of work to get the information required by FEMA and 
Corporation Counsel. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the project plan described to 
inventory in GIS project the Trenton Island properties; seconded by 
Ed Sjostrom. The motion included hiring ESRI Midwest at an expense 
not to exceed $5,000.00 for initial amount. Motion carried. 

1 Updated of GIS Inventory Projects - Erik Felt: 

1.) progress on aerial photo mapping is having some delays 
due to need for more control points. Surveyor's assistance 
will solve these questions. Erik Felt will report back about 
expenditures required to complete the aerial maps. 

2.) Wisconsin Bell progress on -911 was discussed by Mike 
Knoll of the Sheriff's Department. He explained the 
difference between enhanced and basic systems. Pierce County 
has done the Uniform Address application to obtain the 
enhanced system. The department still must verify each 
address for locations and correct listings for the database to 
be used in loading on the mainframe by the telephone company . 
The Wisconsin Bell system is -the main source to develop the 
database and the ability to provide Pierce county with 91'1 
enhanced service depends on their progress. Erik Felt 
described a system called GeoLink from GeoResearch available 
to use in conjunction with Piece Pepin to collect locations, 
names and numbers on a base map which would show information 
used by both organizations. The Committee discussed the 
coordination required to work with them and the laborjexpense 
estimate for this summer to complete the survey. 

3.) Erik Felt discussed an ARC-INFO training seminar 
available at no charge to update users of ESRI-Environmental 
Systems Research Institute in May. He would possibly be 
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traveling with someone from ESRI and sharing lodging expenses 
(approx $25/night). Cost of Air-Fare is approximately $350, 
minus a travel voucher Erik has if needed. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to recommend to the Finance Committee the 
funding of the travel and lodging expenses for Erik Felt to attend 
the ESRI Symposium in Palm Springs, California on May 24-28, 1993; 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Other business -
attend the "open 
February 22, 1993 
Hulbert.· 

Annilee Cain written request was considered to 
meeting and public records law" meeting on 
in Wausau. The request was approved by Jim 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the travel request; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:20 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN-
""DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

---~ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 12, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of February 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. Call· meeting to order 

Agenda revisions 

_Approve minutes 

- Setjannouhce"date of.next meeting 

7 : 10 p.m. Mark. & -. Kim Mattison conditional· . use I special 
exception for _a dog boarding kennel in. Gilman 

_Township 

. meeting with Clifton Land Use Committee to discuss 
park land dedication .arid recreational concerns 

-discussio~ of proposed ordinance revisions 

Farmland Preservation Agreements for Selmer & 
Muriel $wenson, Gail & Ruth Lynum, Roger_ & Shirley 
Gilles, Dean-& Sharon Gilles, and Vincent&_ Gladys 

·wood 

motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 (1) (g) which 
states to confer with legal counsel for the 
governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which 
the governing body is or is likely to become 
involved with regard to the Federal Emergency 
Management Agency and the Public-Intervenor's 
Office -

motion to reconvene into open session 

~ W ?rlting today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Pnnted on Recycled Paper · 



discuss any other business to properly come before 
the Committee 

adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 16, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on.the 24th day 
of February 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 

Setjannounce date of next meeting 

7:10 p.m~. - Mark & Kim Mattison - conditional use/special 
exception for a dog· boarding kennel in Gilman 
Township · 

meeting with Clifton Land Use· Committee to 
discuss ·• park land dedication and recreational 
concerns 

discussion of proposed ordinance revisions 

- Farmland . Preservation Agreements for Selmer & 
Muriel Swenson, Gail & Ruth Lynum, Roger· & 
Shirley Gilles, Dean & Sharon Gilles, and Vincent 
& Gladys Wood · 

Edward & 
exclusive 
Township 

Alice Merta - recommendation on 
agricultural zoning in River Falls 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
Wisconsin State Statutes 19.85 (1) (g) which 
states to confer with legal counsel for the 
governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in 
which the governing body is or is likely to 
become involved with regard to the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency and the Public 
Intervenor's Office 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



motion to reconvene into open session 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 17, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of February 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board. room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. 

T: 10 ~p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

- Callmeeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve m~n~tes 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 
..,. s~rveyor' s. report and ·other ·• discussion 

- Mark & Kim ·Mattison - conditional usejspecial 
_exception- for a dog boarding kennel. in_ Gilman 
Township 

meeting- with Clifton Land Use Committee to 
discpss . park land dedication and recreational 
concerns 

- discussion of proposed ordinance revisions 

- Farmland Preservation Agreements for Selmer & 
Muriel · Swenson, Gail & Ruth Lynum, Roger & 
Shirley Gi+les, Dean & Sharon Gilles, and Vincent 
& Gladys Wood 

Edward &: Alice ·:t1erta recommendation on 
· exclusive agricultural .zoning in River Falls 
Township :.~·~ 

- Ellsworth non-metallic mine permit renewal, for 
review 

- motion to convene into closed session under 
·wisconsin State statutes 19.85 {1) (g) which 
states to confer with legal counsel for the 

· governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow · "EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



which the governing ·body is or is likely to 
become involved with regard to the Federal 
Emergency Management Agency and the Public 
Intervenor's Office 

motion to reconvene into open session 

discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (\~) 
P.O. BOX 647 ~Y 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 22, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day · 
of February 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 
- Update on Trenton Island - Tim Sullivan 
- surveyor's report and other discussion 

7:10 p.m. - Mark & Kim Mattison - conditional usejspecial 
exception for a dog boarding kennel in Gilman 
Township 

meeting with Clifton Land Use Committee to 
discuss park land dedication and recreational 
concerns 

discussion of proposed ordinance revisions 

- discussion of township zoning problems 

- Farmland Preservation Agreements for Selmer & 

Muriel Swenson, Gail & Ruth Lynum, Roger & 
Shirley Gilles, Dean & Sharon Gilles, and Vincent 
& Gladys Wood 

Edward 
exclusive 
Township 

& Alice Merta recommendation on 
agricultural zoning in River Falls 

- Ellsworth non-metallic mine permit renewal, for 
review 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 24th day of February, 
1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, surveyor Bob Sheffers 
and Mark Peavy, and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order. 

No agenda revisions were offered. 

Minutes of February 11th, 1993, meeting were approved. Minutes of 
February 3rd, 1993, meeting were approved with corrections. 

Meeting dates announced: March 3rd, 1993, meeting was canceled. 
March 18th, 19th, and 22nd, 1993, at 5:00 p.m. meetings were set to 
review RFP's on the Comprehensive Land Use Plan. The next regular 
meeting was also retained at March 24th, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. 

Tim Sullivan, acting Corporation Counsel appeared to update the 
Committee on Trenton Island, regarding FEMA discussion (in open 
session of the meeting). He reviewed his discussions with FEMA, 
our mapping time line, and the need to make a strategy to mitigate 
potential violations. Tim Sullivan and Steve Raith will drive to 
Madison to meet with FEMA representatives and legal counsel on 
March 11, 1993. He advised that Tyra Miller mentioned the possible 
action by FEMA to have a contractor, at FEMA expense ·determine 
structure elevations on Trenton Island. 

Surveyor, Bob Sheffers appeared to update his activities without a 
written report. He's been doing maintenance for the Highway 
Department on corner markers in Oak Grove and Ellsworth Townships. 
He requested time witif Jim Hulbert to confer on GPS .work to be 
performed in the spring months with adjoining counties. He will 
submit a written report at the March 24th, 1993, meeting. 

Mark and Kim Mattison - appeared for a pub;Lic hearing 
conditional use permit for· a dog boarding kennel in 
Township. 

Rita Kozak read the public notice. 

for a 
Gilman 

Mark Mattison provided and explained a drawing showing a new 
location for their business on the same parcel. 

Kim Mattison discussed their plan to enclosed and climate control 
the operation in a new building. Also the building will meet 
standards of the American Kennel Association and can hold up to 30 
animals indoors. 
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Public comments: Pam and Dennis Hughes, neighbors, appeared to 
review the plot plan. They are selling their house and asked· about 
timing. The operation should be open by Memorial Day. 

Lorne Hanson, Gilman Town Chair, appeared to support the request. 

staff report: Steve Raith read his written report (attached). 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to approve a conditional use permit for a 
dog boarding kennel in Gilman Township for Mark and Kim Mattison 
with the following conditions and a limit of up to 30 animals; 
building would be built as shown on a plot plan, and former 
building for business is not to be used for boarding or housing 
animals under this permit; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Jim Hulbert introduced the subject of parkland dedication and 
recreational concerns by the Clifton Land Use Committee. 

Carl Braunreiter appeared to discuss the Committee's concern about 
park land use as part of the town's comprehensive land use plan. 
He presented a land use survey report from Clifton Township. He 
also discussed future development of public use areas for parks and 
recreation. 

Scott Scheopp, Nugget Lake Supervisor commented on the use of 
public money forwarded to his budget by subdivision activity. 

Jim Hulbert advised Carl Braunreiter to consult park committee 
regulations in the state statutes. Hulbert also recommended that 
the Land Management Committee review those parts of the subdivision 
ordinance which would affect public park land dedication and use. 

Discussion of the proposed ordinance revisions was offered by Jim 
Hulbert. He detailed"'.the timing of his work and correspondence to 
the Committee sirice the motion was passed to him at the Land 
Management Committee meeting on February 3rd, 1993. 

Committee discussion was delayed until March 24th, 1993, when other 
Committee members could attend. 

Jim Hulbert presented a letter sent to acting Corporation Counsel, 
regarding the legality for Pierce County townships to adopt local 
zoning ordinances where a Comprehensive County Zoning Ordinance 
exists and where the township has not on an individual basis adopt 
"village powers". He was concerned about having a mis-match of 
purposes and activities in zoning, planning, and jurisdictions. 
(attached a memo· from Jim Hulbert of 02-19-93 to Tim sullivan to 
these minutes). He presented a letter from Martell Planning 
Committee to Martell residents which could cause confusion of such 
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purposes and activities. 

Ed. Hanson, River Falls Township noted that River Falls had adopted 
village powers. 

Mary Dougherty, Oak Grove asked if the zoning administrator 
controls land use determinations outside of city limits. 

Answer was yes. 

Farmland Preservation agreements were presented by Steve Raith for 
Selmer and Muriel Swenson, Gail and Ruth Lynum, Roger and Shirley 
Gilles with Dean and Sharon Gilles, and Vincent and Gladys Wood 
(reports are attached). 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the Farmland Preservation 
Agreements presented by the staff and send recommendation to the 
County Board to approve them. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to take from the table the motion to 
consider the re-zone on exclusive agriculture zoning for property 
owned by Ed and Alice Merta; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Ed Hanson, River Falls Town Land Use Committee Chairman appeared 
with Alice Merta to discuss the request. 

Ed Hanson reviewed the history of the land's use and exclusive 
agricultural zone request. He characterized the request as a 
change from more restrictive agricultural use {Ag-I) to less 
restrictive agriculturaL use (Ag-II), which is less protective. Ed 
and Alice. Merta have not taken advantage of the tax credit. Mr. 
Hanson stated that the~e has been a change in River Falls zoning 
code and Mr. and Mrs. Merta have followed those zoning codes. 

/ 

Steve Raith presented a letter faxed from the DATCP Farmland 
Preservation Program staff regarding the Land Management Department 
request for an opinion on this circumstance. He offered his 
opinion as the same as the previous meeting's presentation - while 
he has no personal concern either way, but the request is 
technically deniable. 

Alice Merta expressed her concern about being able to add a house 
on the land covered by the zone, if a house is needed for a third 
generation to operate the farm. 

Steve Raith offered an example of agriculture zoning over time of 
subsequent owner's and land uses. Discussion ensued about Farmland 
Preservation versus township ordinances and the intent. 
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Louis Campbell, River Falls Town Supervisor appeared to discuss the 
history of exclusive agriculture zoning and the Town versus the 
County points of view in the administration of such parcels. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to recommend the County Board deny the 
request for rezone by Ed and Alice Merta for land changed from 
exclusive agriculture zone to agriculture-residential under the 
Township Ordinance; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried and 
rezone was denied by Land Management Committee. 

Meeting recessed for five minutes. 

Steve Raith presented a request for renewal of a conditional use 
permit for mineral extraction by the Village of Ellsworth in the 
Town of Ellsworth (report attached). 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to renew the conditional use permit 
requested by the Village of Ellsworth; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert discussed his written report of the site visit to 
Phillips Plastics in Oak Grove Township following an inquiry from 
Oak Grove at the February 3rd, 1993, Land Management Committee 
meeting. 

Steve Raith reviewed the Zoning Administration Techniques 
Conference in Madison in May. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the attendance by Zoning 
Administrator, Steve Raith at the Zoning Administration Techniques 
Conference in Madison, ·on May 5th-7th, 1993; seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Louis Campbell asked fbr information about Opal Darr's report of 
recreational trail meeting she attended. He then asked Jim Hulbert 
for his participation in a future Town Association meeting on land 
use planning. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
\715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 8, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of March, 1993, in the county Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:00 P.M. - Call to order 

- Discuss proposal submitted by Mid-America Planning 
for Pierce County comprehensive land use management 
plan 

7:00P.M. -Discuss proposal submitted by Camiros for Pierce County 
comprehensive land use management plan 

- Adjournment 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ · Printed on Recycled Paper 



«J t rLoun y 

The Land Management Committee met on the 18th day of March, 1993, 
at 5 : o o p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse, in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, and 
Rita Kozak. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

The meeting was called to order by George Petaja, at 5:10 p.m. 

The Committee reviewed a presentation by Gary Peterson, Mid-America 
Planning Services, Inc. of his project proposal for a Comprehensive 
Plan and Revised Zoning Ordinance. 

The meeting was recessed at 6:50 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 6:55 p.m. to discuss the MAPS 
presentation. 

The Committee then viewed a presentation by Camiros of its proposal 
at 7:10 p.m. 

The meeting recessed at 9:00 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 9:05 p.m. to discuss the Camiros 
presentation. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to tell Camiros that their proposal will be 
considered as presented without allowing them to revise it for 
negotiations; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

The Committee discussed hiring secretarial help to record minutes 
at regular Land Management Committee meetings and hearings. No 
action was taken. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
meDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

'ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 8, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 19th day 
of March 1993 in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:00 P.M. - Call to order 

- Discuss proposal submitted by Resolution, Inc. for 
Pierce County comprehensive land use management plan 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 19th day of March, 1993, 
at 5:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak, George Petaja, and Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order by George Petaja at 5:05 p.m. 

Representatives of Resolution, Inc. and Barton Aschman Associates, 
Inc. presented their proposal for the comprehensive land use 
planning and zoning revisions. 

The meeting recessed at 7:05 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 7:15p.m., and the Committee discussed 
the presentation. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30. p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

"'ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 8, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 22nd day 
of March 1993 in the· County Board room in the courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

5:00 P.M. - Call to order 

- Discuss proposal submitted by Thibault, Inc. for Pierce 
County comprehensive land use management plan 

7:00 P.M. - Discuss proposal submitted by BRW, Inc. for Pierce 
County comprehensive land use management plan 

9:00P.M. -Discuss proposal submitted by Vandewalle and Associates 
for Pierce County comprehensive land use management 
plan 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 22nd day of March, 1993, 
at 5 : 0 0 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, and Rich 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert, Bernard Armbruster, Dick Wilhelm, 
Dick Truax and see attached list. 

Meeting was called to order at 5:10 p.m. by Chair, Joe Rohl. 

The Committee viewed a presentation by Thibault Associates and 
Meehan and Company of their proposal for preparing a Comprehensive 
Land Use Plan and Zoning Ordinance Revision. 

The meeting recessed at 6:35 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 6:40 p.m. 

The Committee discussed the Thibault Associates proposal at 6:40 
p.m. 

The Committee viewed a presentation by BRW, Inc. of their 
Comprehensive Land Use Plan-proposal at 6:50 p.m. 

The meeting recessed at 8:05 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 8: 15 p.m. to discuss the BRW, Inc. 
proposal. 

The-Committee viewed a presentation by Vandewalle and Associates of 
their Comprehensive Land Use Plan proposal at 8:45 p.m. 

The meeting recessed at 10:05 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 10:10 p.m. to discuss the Vandewalle and 
Associates proposal. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at. 10:20 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 19, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of March 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 
- Surveyor's report and other discussion 

- Laurence Murphy - discussion regarding 1st 
Addition to Hillwood Addition 

- Discussion of Comprehensive Planning efforts and 
tasks 

- Scott Scheopp - discussion regarding park fee's 

- Farmland Preservation Agreements for James & 
Diane Hauschildt, Clarence & Loretta Jilk, Dale 
& Grace Erickson, Laurence & Mary Langer, and 
Wayne and Lula Helmke. 

- discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

- adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

Working today for a better tomorrow · 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



Counb~.., 
LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 24th day of March, 1993, 
. at 7: 00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, George Petaja Richard Ruemmele, and Ed 
Sjostrom. 

Others present: see attached list. 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl, at 7:05 p.m. 

Minutes of March 18th, 1993 and March 19th, 1993, were read and 
approved. 

Future Land Management Committee meetings were announced as: joint 
Land Management Committee/Solid Waste Management Committee meeting 
was set for April 15th, 1993, at 6:00 p.m., and Land Management 
Committee meetings were set for, April 21st, 1993, May 5th, 1993, 
May 26th, 1993, June 9th 1993, and June 30th, 1993, all starting at 
7:00 p.m. 

surveyors report was presented by the COUll:ty Surveyor, Robert 
Sheffers. 

The Committee supported Mr. Sheffers' proposal to move in to 
protect corners affected by Ellsworth Main Street reconstruction 
project when_it was t~mely. 

Motion by George Petaja to approve the .surveyor's report; seconded · 
by Richard Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Vouchers were presented. While vouchers were being reviewed, Mr. 
Sheffers discussed· 1.nvoice and payment traffic for accounts 
involving excavating by the Highway Department to do surveyor field 
work. 

The Committee advised Mr. Scheffers to initial invoices he 
originates and discuss them with Jim Hulbert to place them in the 
proper account before the Committee can approve them. 

' Motion by George Petaja to approve the vouchers; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Larry Murphy appeared to present his work on the 1st Addition to 
Hillwood Addition in the extra-territorial-zone in the Town of 
River Falls. He was seeking preliminary approval for major 
subdivision plat. 

Joe Rohl presented a written report from the County Engin·eer 
(attached). 
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Louis Barber, River Falls Town Supervisor, appeared to discuss road 
right-of-way and the maintenance and acceptance when town road 
standards are installed. 

Discussion ensued about the responsibility for the roads and the 
timing. 

Motion by George Petaja to give preliminary approval to the plat 
presented by Larry Murphy of the 1st Addition to Hillwood Addition 
with clauses that approval is subject to the Zoning Administrator's 
approval and that the road be completed before final approval or a 
bond by furnished to River Falls Township to insure road 
completetion; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discussion of proposals for the Comprehensive Land Use Plans by 
vendors. 

Carl Braunreiter, Clifton Land Use Committee asked for discussion 
of the plan's purpose. 

Joe Rohl replied in summary. 

Greg Erickson, Clifton Land Use Committee, commented on their 
town's. plan work to date. 

The Comniittee offered discussion. in answer to remarks by the 
public. 

Motion by George Petaja to select the firms BRW and Resolution, 
Inc. with their proposals for final consideration to negotiate the 
details of the winning vendor offer; seconded by Richard Ruemmele. 
Motion carried • 

scott Scheopp appeared to discuss park land dedication fees. He 
recommended increasing the $100.00 per lot to a higher amount so 
the capital improvement fund could grow to a useful amount. 

Carl Braunreiter, Clifton, discussed his town's land use survey 
relative to park lands, the use and funding of them, and the 
ordinance involved. 

Debate occurred between the Committee and the public participants 
about jurisdiction of town versus county regarding choosing park 
fees on land dedication. 

Joe Rohl agreed to investigate the relationship existing on park 
land between Land Management Committee and the Park Committee. 

The meeting recessed at 9:00 p.m. 



Land Management Committee Meeting Minutes 03-24-93 
Page 3 

The meeting reconvened at 9:15 p.m. 

Farmland Preservation Agreements were submitted by James and Diane 
Hauschildt, Clarence and Loretta Jilk, Dale and Grace Erickson, 
Laurence and Mary Langer, and Wayne and Lula Helmke. 

Joe Rohl read the staff recommendations. 

Motion by Richard Ruemmele to approve all the Farmland Preservation 
Agreements as submitted and recommend by staff; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried 

Louis Campbell, River Falls Town Supervisor, appeared to discuss 
water tests detecting volatile organic compounds as reported by 
River Falls City to town residents in Birch Cliff Addition. He 
wanted the Land Management Committee and the Solid Waste Management 
Committee to be aware of the report and indicated that the former 
City of River Falls land fill may ·need to be recognized on any 
comprehensive- land use plans. 

The Committee also reviewed a decision made at a previous meeting 
regarding a denial to change from exclusive agricultural zoning to. 
agricultural-residential zone-for a River Falls Town resident. 

Motion by Richard Ruemmele to adjourn; seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carri-ed. 

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 



~ 

ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET 
MEETING AND DATE /JJ!li fl11L(J~fltlrm/ii;u .3-2</43 

-NAME & ADDRESS 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

6. 

7. 

8. 

9. 

10. 

11. 

12. 

13. 

14. 

15. 

16. 

17. 

18. 

19. 

20. 

21. 

22. 

23. 

24. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
.qDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

March 29, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 7th day 
of April 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

.7:00 p.m. 

7:05 p.m. 

· 7:10 p.-m. 

7:45 p~m. 

8:15 p.m. 

AGENDA 

- Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes 

Set/announce date of next meeting 
- Surveyor's report and other discussion 

-:- Paul Birchen - request to vacate Birch -Cliff 
Circle'in River.Falls Township 

--Betty J. Backes - conditional usejspecial 
· except.ion permi-t .;Eo:i a dog boarding· kennel in 
0?-k Grove 7'ownship : 

..,. Interview with BRW, Inc .. ·, ~regarding:·· 
Coniprehensi ve Plan - .. · 

. " 

Interview witli:Resolution, Inc. and Barton":"" 
As,chm~m; regar<iing . Comprehensive· PD:m 

-.Board_to convene fnto closed s~ssion under 
Wisconsin ss, Chapter 19.85 (1) (c) which 
states: comddering employment,. pr()motion, 
compensation, or performance evaluation data of 
any public employee· oven:: which the governmental 
body has. jurisdiction or exercises · 
responsibility 

- B9ard to reconvene :into open session 

- Discuss any other business to properly come 
before the Committee 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on .Recycled Paper 
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':1.~~/~AGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 
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The Land Management Committee met on the 7th day of April, 1993, at 
7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Rich 
Ruemmele, and Ed Sjostrom. 

Others present: Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, Bob Sheffers, Don 
Johnson, Dick Wilhelm, Dick Truax, Bernard Armbruster, and see 
attached list. 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl, at 7:05 p.m. 

No agenda revisions were made. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the minutes of the March 22, 1993, 
and March 24, 1993, meeting; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried • 

. No additional meetings were scheduled. 

No surveyor's report was presented. 

Paul Birchen- appeared with a request to vacate.Birch Cliff Circle 
in River Falls Township. He discussed a road change of a cul-de
sac which the Land Management Committee denied in 1992. The road 
change results from a lot sold in Birch Cliff Estates which made 
its driveway on County Road FF. He wanted to clear up plat and lot 
maps. 

Steve Raith presented the staff report. He summarized that the 
Land Management Department and Corporation Counsel opinion was that 
the plat map should be followed and that the driveway permit be 
voided, since it should not have been issued as it was requested. 

Motion by George Petaja to deny the vacate request regarding the 
cul-de-sac in Birch Cliff Circle and also request the Pierce County 
Highway Department to rescind the driveway permit issued to outlot 
#2 in the plat; seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Betty Backes - appeared to request a conditional use permit for a 
dog boarding kennel in Oak Grove. 

Steve Raith read the public notice (attached in file). 

Joe Rohl reviewed discussion of policy for the hearing. 

Betty Backes explained the history and site of her kennel. She 
stated that "it is two years old and was originated when Jim 
Green was Oak Grove Town Chair, but the discussion was not directed 
toward a conditional use permit then". She stated it was licensed 
annually, inspected by the Humane Society, and reviewed by Dennis 
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Gagneir, Oak Grove Township. 

George Most, Town Chair, appeared to present no opposition to 
approval. 

Leo Bishop, adjoining landowner, appeared to oppose the permit 
request because it could lower his property value and stated he 
would see to it that they would check the ordinance. 

Gary Jennings, Oak Grove Township, appeared to oppose the permit as 
detracting from land value, a nuisance of noise, and against 
development covenants. 

Richard Ahorn, adjoining neighbor appeared to complain that some 
noise is apparent and that the expansion of the kennel could lower 

.property value. 

Steve Raith read a letter opposing the permit request, (attached) 
from Richard and Valerie Wagner. 

Dan Koukal appeared to oppose the request because of the noise. 

Tom Haasis, Oak Grove, opposed the request due to a change in use 
from agriculture to an industrial use. 

Steve Raith added comments concerning normal and acceptable uses of 
this conditional use in its agricultural zone. He restated that 
the kennel was constructed with out a permit. He acknowledged 
problems and perceptions about land values that can change with 
noise, traffic, and other nuisances. He read his reported opinion 
and also stated that the County does not enforce covenants. Steve 
also stated that agriculture zoning is not there to protect 
residential use but more there . to protect agriculture uses, 
including, animal raising. Steve answered a question from Leo 
Bishop about enforcement and recording of the County Zoning versus 
landowners covenants. 

Tim Sullivan, Corporation Counsel added comments concerning the 
subdivision covenants and the township ordinances. Tim confirmed 
that the town and subdivision requirements were irrelevant to the 
County decision on conditional uses. 

The Committee discussed the pros and cons of granting the permitted 
use. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the conditional use permit; 
seconded by George Petaja. 

Discussion ensued regarding attachment of conditions. 
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Motion by Rita Kozak to amend the motion that enclosure at the 
present size, five large outside and four small inside kennels be 
an attached condition. 

Ms. Backes asked about the difference between commercial kennel 
operation and private dog ownership on the same set of dog cages. 

Jim Hulbert offered some points of view to consider regarding 
nuisances, permitted activities and issues of fairness. 

Richard Ahorn, Oak Grove, repeated his opposition to dog nuisance 
noise. 

The amendment carried, 4-0. The amended motion passed 4-0. 

Rich Ruemmele abstained from voting. 

The meeting recessed at 8:l5 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 8:25 p.m. 

Bill Weber, BRW, Inc. presented his Comprehensive Land Use Plan 
proposal, following the attached agenda, including his staff 
members. 

The meeting recessed at 9:25 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 9:30 p.m. 

Donn Wiski, Resolution, Inc. and Barry Warner, Barton-Aschman, 
presented their Comprehensive Land Use Plan proposal. 

The meeting recessed ~t l0:50 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at l0:55 p.m. 

Other business: 

The Committee discussed vendor choices for the Comprehensive Plan. 

Motion by Rich Ruemmele to nc=gotiate lst with BRW for their 
Comprehensive Land Use Plan and consider Resolution and Barton
Aschman as the alternate vendor; seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. 

Erik Felt appeared to discuss his recommendation to purchase 
orthophotography (report attached). 

Motion by Rita Kozak to authorize $l3, ooo. 00 from the revenue 
account of-carry-over funds to the expenditure account for new 
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equipment to purchase orthophotography materials; seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert announced that Heidi J. Huppert was resigning 
employment to take other employment. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to authorize hiring another temporary employee 
to be hired to work with Heidi Huppert on her last week to 
familiarize that employee; seconded by George Petaja. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by George Petaja to convene into closed session under WI ss 
19.85; seconded by R~ta Kozak. Roll call, George Petaja-yes, Rita 
Kozak-yes, Rich Ruemmele-yes, Ed Sjostrom-yes, and Joe Rohl-yes. 

The meeting convened into closed session at 11:25 p.m. 

During the closed session, the Committee approved the written 
performance evaluations of Mary Foley and Dave McNary. 

The meeting reconvened into open session at 11:35 p.m. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to adjourn; seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 11:40 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

··~"ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 12, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of April 1993,.at 7:00p.m. in the County Board room. in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

·REVISED AGENDA 

7: 00 p.m.. - Call meeting to order 
-.Agenda revision~ 

Approve minutes· 
--Set/announce date of neXt meeting,_ 
- surveyor's report and other d-iscussion 
- Approvce vouchers 

. -. - . ' . ( -. . . - ' . " -
- Duane_ Ferguson,_ agent for C~arles _:Ga.rdas ~ 

cori:?itional use· 1 spec~~-!'_ except-ioz: permi,t .for 
mob1.],~ :r;estrooms ih Trenton Townsq1.p- · - .-.• --

• ' ', - --~.., c 

- Ed- &' .Alice Merta ~,.. -review· decisicm on . -
recommendation to County -Board, ori River Falls 
Towh~hip rezone - -

-.Mary Ann Wise, -Mississippi stewardship 
Coalition.- discussion of Pierce County 
membership_ in the Coalition 

, , •L , C ' ' 

. - Deibert Johnson ,.. ·• discussion regarding- penni ts 

-Approval of Farmland Preservation Agreements 
for:_ James & Darlene Dettling 1 Dale & Joyce 
sarnst1.·om, Larry & Linda ·Traynor, Glenn '&_. · 
Dorothy Johnson, Harry Klein, Percy & Rochelle 
Lal}sing, and James & Wilhelmina Gilles -

Discussion of zoning ordinance revisions 

-Discuss any otherbusiness to properlycome
before the Committee 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Motion to convene into closed session under WI 
SS 19.85 (1)(g) which states to confer with 
legal counsel for the governing body who is 
rendering oral andfor written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved. 

- Adjournment 
STEVEN H. RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

l 

1 

l 



\ \ \/ Signature ____________ _, 

~'---'! 
~ D;!te ___________ _ 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land MiiiJ.lagement Committee met on the 21st day of April, 
1993, at 7:io p.m. in the County Board Room in the Courthouse in 
Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rita Kozak, 
and Rich Ruemmele. 

Others present: 
attached list. 

Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, Susan Worsham, and see 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl, at 7:10 
p.m. 

Agenda revisions: relocation of the Ed Merta discussion until 
Louis Campbell appears. 

No additional meetings were scheduled. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Rich Ruemmele to approved payment of 
vouchers. Motion passed. 

Duane Ferguson, agent for Charles Gardas appeared to request a 
permit for conditional use permit for mobile restrooms in Trenton 
Township. Steve Raith read the public notice. Duane Ferguson 
described the business location for restrooms between the Harbor 
Bar and the existing marina. The plumbing would connect into a 
holding tank existing on an occupied home. Joe Rohl discussed 
rules for public participation in hearings. Delbert Johnson, 
Trenton Island asked about the application of a "perimeter law". 
He had no objection to the request. 

Steve Raith gave a staff report. His phone discussion with Gary 
Lepak, DNR, about the request was based on this being a replacement 
of an existing building. DNR had no objection to a mobile facility 
which was not permanently installed. He cautioned that this 
proposal would be ··contingent upon DNR approval. -Joe Rohl 
quE?s.tioned the change in footprint of planned mobile structure. 
Jim Hulbert questioned the ability to approve restroom facilities 
now when the original plan had public facilities in an existing 
house, Joe Rohl asked if .legal concerns about this permit were 
reviewed by corporation counsel. 

Duane Ferguson confirmed that the trailer would be mobile, would 
have no living ·quarters, and would only have an office, storage, 
and bathroom with showers. 

Berry Reeck, Trenton Island, appeared to comment that the existing 
trailer of Gardas was removed in 1965 and 1969 to avoid floods 
those years. 
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In response to committee questions, Duane Ferguson stated that .e 
would limit the use to Marina users, that he had no speci_ .l..C 
structure or size specified at this time, and there would be no 
residential use. 

Barry Reeck commented that state and federal law compliance would 
require a sizeable structure. Rich Ruemmele added that the amount 
of unknowns, size, footprint impact, and legality issues, prevent 
us from acting on the request at this time. 

Jim Hulbert reviewed the original permit request approved 
(attached) March 30, 1989 which stipulated that separate plans for 
fuel services, public sanitary facilities, and oth~r services wuuld 
need to be submitted. George Petaja discussed the recreational 
uses permitted in a floodway and questioned whether this could be 
a permitted use facility. 

George Petaj a moved, seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to table the 
request until more information could be obtained regarding the 
request. .Motion passed. Staff was directed to work with Duane 
Ferguson to develop answers to questions for the May 26 meeting. 
Other contacts were offered as resources for Mr. Ferguson. 

Bob Scheffers appeared to request delay of his report until May 
5th. The committee agreed. 

Steve Raith asked how the committee wanted to review the 
continuation of the Pierce County Shooting Range permit. Committee 
agreed that no public hearing was needed, but an open meeting 
discussion dLring the next committee meeting should be scheduled. 

The commit-;: directed staff to · contact the Pierce County 
Shooting· Rar :::. committee to make a· report of operation i:; :·luding 
public comme;-x.s so the Land Management Committee can pref..:rm i-o:s 
reopening review of the original permited use. 

Steve Raith reported ·on the Clean Fill Site of Randy Bredah2. and 
Mark Larsonj which was in the Farmland Preservation program. Steve 
Raith. offered that an agricultural use was. being served .with a 
Clean Fill Site· by repairing .a gully. Based· on a Land Conservat:i,on 
Committee decision regarding the Farmland Preservation agreement 
not allowing the use, a question arose about the site being 
continued for clean fill and staying in Farmland Preservation. Jim 
Hulbert reviewed his discussion with Ruth Stern, LCD. 

George Petaja moved, Rita Kozak seconded, to recommend to the 
County Board and Land Conservation departments that the permitted 
use should stay in the Farmland Preservation Agreement because the 
activity performed was an agricultural repair and suitable for the. 
land involved. Motion passed. 
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Myrna Halbeck, Red Wing area, Mississippi Stewardship Coalition 
appeared to discuss her organization's history, budget and 
strategic plan (attached). She also offered a draft mission 
statement for her organization. John Sandquist also appeared to 
represent the group's activity and offered examples of the group's 
use and activities. 

Alice Merta and Louis Campbell, Rivftr Falls Township, appeared to 
discuss the Land Management Committee recommendation to Pierce 
County Board about rezone request. Steve Raith presented a written 
report from Corporation Counsel with his support of the Land 
Management Committee recommendation (attached). Joe Rohl 
questioned Tim Sullivan to illustrate examples under his opinion. 
Steve Raith reviewed for George Petaja the reasons why the Land 
Management Committee has supervisory administration for rezone 
requests such as the Mertas. 

Rita Kozak offered opinions which questioned the Land Management 
Committee's involvement in the rezone decision. Steve Raith 
discussed validity of AG zones and applications which exist 
supporting mapping and enrollment. Discussion ensued regarding the 
uses under different agricultural zones. Louis Campbell, River 
Falls chairman discussed the town boards reason for agreeing with 
the Merta rezone request. 

Rita Kozak moved, George Petaja seconded, to rescind the motion 
previously passed which denied the rezone request by Ed an Alice 
Merta to change form Exclusive AG zoning. Motion passed. 

Rita Kozak moved, George Petaja seconded, to recommend to the 
County Board afi approval of Ed and Alice Merta's request to rezone 
form Exclusive AG zone to Agricultural zoning, under the Town of 
River Falls ordinanc~. Motion passed 4-1. 

The meeting recessed at 8:55 p.m. 

The.meeting reconvened at 9:05p.m. 

Delbert Johnson, Trenton township; appeared to discuss the status 
of a permit issued to Russell Anderson to raise and flood proof a 
trailer. Steve Raith explained that the permit was on hold until 
legal issues are resolved. Delbert Johnson asked if there is a 
time limit, or a deadline which applies. Joe Rohl replied that the 
legal issues are pending with FEMA until some unknown return time. 
Tim Sullivan added that the Trenton Island situation is the subject 
of 3 sets of rules: Pierce co, -DNR, and FEMA with a difference of 
rules and applications. Tim Sullivan also added that time limits 
cannot be determined. 

Delbert Johnson then asked about his own trailer being replaced. 
He asked if his request could be heard in relation to other 
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construction activity on Trenton Island. Corporation Counsel and 
the zoning administrator said they could not comment on enforcement 

· action, · if any, taken with other property owners. Another property 
owner, Norbert Rehder ·asked if a hardship request could be 
considered, to allow use of Anderson's trailer. Joe Rohl replied 
that Delbert Johnson 1 s request coqld not lead to any decisions 
during this meeting because legal issues are unresolved. 

Steve Raith presented Farmland Preservation Agreements for: James 
and Darlene Dettling, Dale and Joyce Sarnstrom, Larry and Linda 
Traynor, Glenn and Dorothy Johnson, Harry Klein 1 Percy and Rochelle 
Lansing, James and Wilhelmina Gilles, and Herbert and Dorothy 
Metcalf, Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom to approve 
agreements as presented and recommend Pierce County Board approval. 
Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert discussed site visits he made in Trenton Township 
following up on complaints about junkyard locations. He showed 
photos, discussed conversations with property owners, and reviewed 
courses of action available. The committee reviewed a public 
notice Jim Hulbert proposed to publish regarding junkyards and 
abandoned vehicles. 

Don Jbhnson, Trenton Chairman stated that he would be in favor of 
taking action to enforce clean-up. He said one property had been 
cleaned up at the owners expense in the past and the bill attached 
to tax statement. The Committee discussed options to enforce and 
the application of standards to be fair to property owners. 

Joe Rohl moved, seconded by Rita Kozak 1 to authorize Jim Hulbert to 
complete his inspection of Trenton Township junk complaints and 
issue the proposed notice to ordinance violators for compliance 1 

Any activity beyond that scope would be approved by the committee 
before taking action. Discussion centered on evaluation of sites 
and time needed. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert reviewed proposed ordinance revisions and suggested 
that they be postponed until dealt with by the upcoming planning 
process. The committee discussed the revisions and the need for 
coordination with the planning process. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Joe Rohl, to delay consideration of 
proposed subdivision and other ordinance revisions until the 
comprehensive land use plan is completed. Motion carried. 

Other Business: Joe Rohl asked about the Land Management 
Department communication with the County Surveyor regarding voucher 
submissions and budget sourcing. Jim Hulbert said he detailed the 
proper methods to submit vouchers to the surveyor upon his request 
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and believes the system is understood. If not, the surveyor should 
ask department staff. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to convene into close 
session under WI s 19.85 (1) (g) to confer with legal counsel with 
respect to litigation which is likely. 
Roll Call: Ed Sjostrom - yes, Rita Kozak - yes, Rich Ruemmele -
yes, Joe Rohl - yes. 

The meeting convened into closed session at 10:05 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened into open session at 10:25 p.m. 

Rich Ruemmele moved seconded by Joe Rohl, to adjourn. 
passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 10:27 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 

Motion 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 28, 1993 

There will be a Land Man~gement Committee meeting on the 5th day 
of May 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call meeting to order 
- Agenda revisions. 
- Approve minutes as printed 

Se~jannounce.date·of next meeting 
- Surveyor's.report and other discussion 
--Approvevol:lcher$ 

'~- -

:-'-Pierce county,Shooting Range Permit Status 
-Review /Approval·····>····- · 

-Review closure-plan for Honey Crest_Farms 
Quarry operated by Edward Kraemer 

-Resident in'Support of the Wisconsin Land 
Information Program·-

-Discussion and selection of comprehensive plan 
options. 

- Motion to convene into closed session under WI 
SS 19.85 (1) (g) which states to confer with 
legal counsel for the governing body who is 
rendering oral andfor written advice with 
respect to litigation in which the governing 
body is or is likely to become involved. 

-Adjournment 
STEVEN H RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Date __________________________ __ 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

The Land Management Committee met on the 5th day of May, 19~3 at 
7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, in the courthouse in Ellsworth. 

Members present: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, and Rich 
Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert Bob Scheffers and attached list. 

The meeting was called to order by Chair, Joe Rohl, at 7:00 _p.m. 

Rita Kozak moved; seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to approve minutes as 
printed. Motion passed. 

No additional meetings were scheduled. Dates through October 6, 
1993 were confirmed as previously scheduled. 

Survey~r appeared to present his report and answered questions by 
committee. Rita Kozak moved; seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to approve 
surveyor's report. Motion passed. · 

Vouchers were circulated. Rita Kozak moved; seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom, to approve payment of vouchers. George Petaja joined the: 
meeting. Motion passed. 

Agenda Revisions: delay Shooting Range Permit Status Review 

Clint Weninger, Ed Kramer Co., appeared to discuss a ,closure plan 
for their quarry at Honey Crest Farms in Gilman Township. (Report 
attached). He discussed the topographic changes and said that the 
DNR okayed the development with another employee, Roger.Osegard. 
The Town is interested in straightening their road following 
completion of permitted operations along with bridge replacement. 
No staff report was presented. Lorne Hansen, Gilman Town Chair, 
endorsed the improved closure· plan because it enhances road 
changes. 

George Petaja moved; seconded by Rita Kozak, to approve the revised 
closure plan for the quarry as presented, contingent upon County 
Engineer and Zoning Administrator approving the techniques and 
plan. Motion passed. · 

Dick Wilhelm, Shooting Range Sub Committee, appeared to present the 

~ Working today. for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Anderson and steve Schoeder to view three sites as possible 
alternate sites if the Range could be relocated. 

Chair allowed comments by neighbors to range. Steve Thayer 
appeared to object to various items including: whether permit was 
granted, whether range was opened with out contingencies for 
baffles net, about announcements prior to range use, about appeals 
board being able to view site or act on decisions to grant the 

He also asked about legal responsibilities for the range, Joe Rohl 
replied that the county was responsible for the range and the Land 
Management Committee is responsible for permitting its use. He 
opposed the use of the range on saturday by Law Enforcement. MR. 
Thayer encouraged the development of a private range and vacating 
of the county's operation of a shooting range, George Petaja told 
Mr. Thayer to report any violations to law enforcement if he has 
concerns about Range mis-use or trespassing. 

John Murphy, Ellsworth Township, said he wanted to see the baffles 
installed on the left border of the Range. Dick Wilhelm said that 
volunteers will work to have the baffles installed prior to use of 
100 yard Range. Gene Sequin, Range Committee, confirmed this and 
also said that Range operation will be scheduled to match up with 
the use shown. Greg Eaton, Ellsworth Township, appeared to request 
a range schedule, and to oppose any shotgun patterning by turkey 
hunters. Dick wilhelm said that this·had not been considered, or 
approved.Comments by Range Committee were that shotgun patterns 
were very· short, under 40 yards and that the shot carry is 
impractical beyond that distance. Gene Sequin said that the 25 
yard Range.was more practical for this use. 

Steve Thayer asked about the full schedule for the range season. 
Dick Wilhelm stated that the county clerk would supply schedules. 
Mr. Thayer also asked for information about qualifying shoots 
schedUled in the off-season. Dick Wilhelm will investigate. 

George Petaja moved; seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the report 
of use of the Pierce County Shooting Range with the condition that 
the law enforcement shoots be investigated and reported, and that 
the 100 yard range be closed for use until border baffles are 
installed to the outside. Motion passed. Steve Thayer asked about 
the appeals board recommendations. The committee and Dick Wilhelm 
outlined the function of the appeals process and encouraged him to 
address the County Board if he chose to. Susan Thayer asked if the 
Land Management Committee will monitor Sub Committee search for 
alternate sites. Joe Rohl and George Petaja confirmed that the 
Land Management Committee will work with them to permit a different 
site if one is suitable as a land use. 

jl 
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Jim Hulbert presented a report on behalf of Erik Felt (attached} 
Rita Kozak moved; George Petaja seconded; to approve resolution 
93-02 and send it to the County Board. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the selection of Comprehensive Land Use Plan 
options by Land Management Committee for reference to Finance 
Committee members. Jim Hulbert advised that both telephone and 
mail surveys be included. Finance Committee will consider this 
item on their May 14th meeting, time yet to be determined. 
Committee members are invited to attend. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the county would be responsible as stated 
in the RFP for printing at an undetermined cost. Land Management 
Committee advised to limit item 3, computer displays at· public 
meetings, to three multiples at $400.00 each. Jim Also advised 
eliminating any duplication of in-house capabilities 
included in alternatives 11-26. A final budget at this point looks 
more like $93,000.00, prior to negotiations by Finance Committee. 

Committee discussed sources and uses of funds from budgets which 
could apply to pay. 

Rita Kozak moved; seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to set the budget for 
the Finance committee to negotiate for a Comprehensive Land Use 
Plan at $93,290.00 as fo.llows: TASKS at $62,000.00; $10,000.00 for 
random sample survey; $1,200.00 for computer imaging and $20,000.00 
for printing of drafts, reports,· maps, and newsletters. 

Jim Hulbert reported that the Finance Committee advised the 
committees review budgets each month, so he presented the 
Surveyor's expenditure budget summary for April. He also reported 
on attending a regional GPS Network Meeting with Erik Felt, and 
said these meetings are very productive. 

Discussion by committee about lateness of Surveyor's reports to be 
reprinted for committee and meet County guidelines to be paid by 
County. George Petaja moved; seconded by Rita Kozak, to send a 
letter to County Surveyor that all Surveyor reports be submitted at 
least one week before the committee meeting so committee can review 
them. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert presented the Budget Summary for Zoning. 

Jim Hulbert presented the Budget Summary for County Planner/Land 
Management. 

Budgets for GIS and Uniform Numbering Service were reviewed. 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 05-05-93 
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Jim Hulbert asked that any information, or questions about 
Comprehensive Land Use Planning from the townships be forwarded to 
Land Management Department. Joe Rohl discussed attenGing Clifton 
Town meeting. 

George Petaja moved; seconded by Rita Kozak, to adjourn., Motion 
passed and meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m. 

Submitted by, 
Richard Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
·(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

May 20, 1993 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 26th day 
of May 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse in Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. Call to order 

7:10 p.m. 

- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of May 5 as printed 
- Setjannounce date of next meeting 
- Surveyor's report 

- Tom Heath, agent for Seldom Rest Dairy -
conditional usejspecial exception permit for. 
clearing and grading of land in increase field 
size in flood zone in Union Township 

- Janet Sternat, agent for Owen Frevert -
conditional usejspecial exception permit for a 
day carejrespite care site for children with 
special needs in River Falls Township 

- Approve Farmland Preservation Agreements for: 
George & Nancy Lamon; H. Bruce & Carol Turner 

Discussion of Township rezone approval by county 
Board for Ed and Alice Merta 

Jean Jackish to discuss floodplain issues on 
Trenton Island 

Discuss. re~oluti~n in supp9rt of region~l GPS 
project 

- Review letter from Land Conservation regarding 
Mark Larson clean fill site 

- Discuss Finance Committee request to re-structure 
Land Management committee and Soli~ Waste Manage
ment Board 

1 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LMC - May 26, 1993 agenda 

Old business (Information only) 

New business (Information only) 

- Motion to convene into closed session under WIS SS 
19.85 (1) (c) to consider employment, promotion, 
compensation or performance evaluation data of any 
public employee 

AND 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS 
ss 19.85(1)(e) to conduct vendor discussion with 
BRW, Inc. regarding Comprehensive Land Use Plan 
beca~se competitive or bargaining reasons require 
a closed session. 

Motion to reconvene in open session. 

Adjournment 

STEVEN H RAITH 
Zoning Administrator 

2 
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MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

The Land Management Committee met on the 26th day of May. The 
meeting was called to order in the county board room by Joe Rohl at 
7:00 P.M. :tJ 

~ Present committee members: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, 
,~Rita Kozak, and Rich Ruemmele. 

~Others present: Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

~Agenda revisions: Drop agenda item regarding re-structure of 
committee's. This will be considered at a special meeting in the 
future. 

_QMotion by Rita Kozak, second by Ed Sjostrom to approve the minutes 
~of May 5, 1993 meeting. 

Next meeting dates were set for: June 3 (previously lst), and then 
June 9 and June 30, as previously scheduled. 

No vouchers or surveyor's reports were presented. 

The meeting recessed for 5 minutes. 

The meeting reconvened at 7:10 P.M. 

Tom Heath, agent for Seldom Rest Dairy appeared to request a 
conditional use permit to clear and grade an agricultural field in 
a flood plain in the Town of Union. Rick Ruemmele read the public 
notice as published. Joe Rohl announced the guidelines for the 
public hearing. Mr. Heath described his plan and presented a 
diagram. No public testimony was offered. Joe Rohl presented the 
staff report from Steve Raith. Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita 
Kozak, to approve the conditional use permit subject to the 
conditions in the staff report. Motion passed. 

Janet Sternat & Ron Wiebusch appeared to request a conditional use 
permit for a day care and respite care facility. Rich Ruemmele 
read the public notice as published. Janet described the use, 
capacity, location, and programs intended. Sandy Viney, Pierce 
County Family Support Coordinator, appeared to state her support 
for the permit in meeting a public need for the community. Joe 
Rohl answered sternat's questions about conditional use permits. 
Jim Hulbert asked about licensing from state - answer is yes. He 
also inquired if state building inspector was contacted. He 
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advised Sternat to pursue that contact. Joe Rohl presented the 
staff report. Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to 
approve the conditional use permit subject to the conditions of the 
staff report re: impact analysis. Motion passed. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the Farmland 
Preservation Agreements for: George and Nancy Lamon, and H. Bruce 
and Carol Turner. Motion passed. 

Jean and George Jackish, property owners on Trenton Island, 
appeared to discuss their properties flood plain issues. she 
reviewed some history from prior zoning department contacts. She 
asked.permission to proceed with her plans to improve the property 
to be fair and consistent with the property improvement observed on 
adjoining properties. Presently the lot has a small trailer and a 
"primitive" sewer system. 

Joe Rohl cautioned Jackish about jumping to conclusions about 
developments and corresponding values being granted as legal by the 
Land Management Committee or its department staff. Jackish asked 
if she could exchange trailers. Joe Rohl replied that floodplain 
legal issues would prevent action at this time; also that legal 
issues are very near to determination. Committee members discussed 
DNR and FEMA constraints which conflict presently and indicated 
that the department cannot proceed until legal determinations are 
made. 

Jim Hulbert presented a resolution in support of the regional GPS 
integration with surrounding counties for the Land Records 
Modernization. Rita Kozak moved, second by George Petaja, to 
approve the resolution. Motion passed. 

Joe Rohl presented a letter to Steve Raith from DATCP regarding the 
proposed Mark Larson clean fill site on the Bredahl property in 
Clifton Township. Also reviewed was a letter from Land 
Conservation Committee for LMC consideration. Jim Hulbert stated 
that the applicant's had exceeded all legal requirements for 
operating and permitting such a site and the process that the 
applicant's went through was long and tedious, and that there 
appeared to be little concern for the many similar activities being 
done in the County without permits or engineering. Joe Rohl stated 
that Clifton Township is in favor of the permitted use. Joe Rohl 
directed staff to send a letter to Randy Bredahl to confirm that 
the land use permit was issued and that activity can proceed. 

Old Business: Next LMC meeting was rescheduled from June 1 to June 
3 at 7:00 P.M. 
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Alice Merta and Louis Campbell, River Falls Township residents 
appeared regarding the rezone request by Merta's. Committee 
discussed a letter submitted by Steve Raith. Also discussed was 
the jurisdiction questions considered by the LMC and the Pierce 
County Board. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to reconsider the 
rezone request previously passed to allow the property to move from 
exclusive ag zoning for the Ed & Alice Merta property in River 
Falls Township. Extensive discussion followed about the reasons to 
reconsider the request. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the staff felt strongly in opposition to 
the rezone, and this opposition was supported by the State and our 
own attorney. If the rezone were to be sustained, then staff would 
appeal to the Board of Adjustment. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to deny the rezone 
request by Ed & Alice Merta for land in exclusive ag zoning to move 
into agriculture/residential zone. Motion passed. Mrs.Merta was 
advised that the decision could be appealed to the Board of 
Adjustment. Jim Hulbert reviewed the BOA's capacity to review 
decisions. 

New Business: None 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak, to move into closed 
session under WI ss 19.85 (1) (c) to consider employment,promotion, 
compensation or performance evaluation data of any public employee. 
Roll call vote: Ed, yes; George, yes; Rita, yes; Rich, yes; Joe, 
yes. Motion passed and committee moved into closed session at 8:55 
P.M. 

The Committee approved a resolution against the reclassification of 
Administrative Assistant Position within the Land Management 
Department. The Committee moved out of closed session and 
recessed in order to locate the next agenda participant. 

The meeting reconvened into open session with Bill Weber present. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak to move into closed 
session under WIS SS (1) (e) to conduct vendor discussion with BRW, 
Inc. regarding the Comprehensive Land Use Plan. Roll call vote: 
Ed, yes; George, yes; Rita, yes; Rich, yes; Joe, yes. Motion 
passed and committee convened into closed session at 9.28 P.M. 

3 



LMC Minutes - 5/26/93 

The Committee passed a motion to set the price for the 
Comprehensive Land Use Plan at $72,916 for the scope of work 
described in the BRW, Inc. proposal and the Pierce County RFP 
including the tasks specified in 1 ...:. 15 less #10 and #15. The 
Committee moved out of closed session at 10:05 P.M. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to adjourn. 
passed and meeting adjourned at 10:06 P.M. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 

MEETING ATTENDANCE RECORD 

Location: Date: 

Nature of Meeting: 

Please Print Name: Address: 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
PERSONNEL DEPARTMENT 
COURTHOUSE, ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
715-273-3531 -Ext. 205 

June 22, 1993 

Investigator Mike Wakeling 
St. Croix County Sheriff's Department 
1101 Carmichael Road 
Hudson, WI. 54016 

Dear Investigator Wakeling: 

This letter is to confirm our conversation of 6/22/93 regarding 
the alleged Land Management Committee violation of Wisconsin Open 
Meeting Law. In response to your inquiry as to the official 
County newspaper, that publication is the Pierce County Herald, 
126 S. Chestnut St., Ellsworth, WI. 54011- 715/273-4334. The 
agenda for that committee is prepared by the office of Land 
Management & Records Department - 715/273-3531, Ext. #333. At 
your request, I examined the Land Management Committee file 
maintained in my office. This file contains the official records 
of meeting proceedings and agendas. The most recent agenda is 
dated May 26, 1993, with the previous agenda dated May 05, 1993. 

If I may be of additional assistance, please feel free to contact 
fice. 

~~~ andra V. Langer 
Administrative Assist t 

cc: County Clerk David Sorenson 

gen/inv-lm 

Working today for a better tomorrow 



PIERCE CO 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the Jrd day of 
June 1993, at 7:00 P.M. in the County Board room in the Courthouse 
in. Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call to order 

- Discuss Finance Committee request to re-structure 
Land Management Committee and Solid Waste Manage
ment Board, and the Dept. of Land Management 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
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MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

The Land Management Committee met on the 3rd day of June. The 
meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at 7:00 P.M. in the County 
Board room • 

. Present committee members: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, 
'·Rita Kozak, Richard Ruemmele. 

Others present: Jim Hulbert and see attached list. 

The only item of business was the memorandum of understanding 
requested from the Land Management Committee by the Finance 
Committee. Joe Rohl discussed the agenda item and detailed the 
meeting as a public meeting, not a hearing. He also announced that 
public comments that apply to the subject would be heard after the 
conduct of business. Comments would be limited to 5 minutes and 
each person has one opportunity to speak. 

Joe Rohl discussed the letter from Sandy Langer about the meeting's 
purpose. Next, Joe Rohl presented his summary interpretation of 
State statutes which apply to the Solid Waste Management Board. 
Jim Hulbert commented that the interpretation seemed to cover the 
basics of t~e Statutes, regarding solid waste management. Joe Rohl 
answered a question about jurisdiction of LMC regarding solid waste 
management activities. George Petaja disputed Joe Rohl Is idea that 
LMC should have budget oversight of solid waste management. Joe 
Rohl continued to reinforce LMC's function as controlling all LMC 
budget activities. Rita Kozak sided with George Petaja about 
budget controls and also supported the input from citizens as 
members of SWMB. 

George Petaja stated that personnel conflicts have declined since 
the joint committee meetings have been held. 

Joe Rohl discussed his summary of the personnel and their 
relationships to SWMB and LMC. Jim Hulbert said that Planning 
Secretary works for both committees. 

Joe Rohl noted that percent of day to day activities should be 
defined and adhered to prevent special projects from forcing a 
shift of activities between committee work for Department Head, 
Administrative Secretary, and Engineer. He suggested a time card 
study noted by shared employees to measure time spent. This would 
document their work for other County Supervisors and interested 
parties. He also asked that staff report at committee meetings be 
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similar to the surveyor's report so activities could be reviewed 
and evaluated better. Joe Rohl also discussed how this would 
improve evaluations of performance by employees working for both 
committees. George Petaja suggested that staff input for the time 
study be used. George Petaja and Joe Rohl discussed time tables 
for developing Memorandum of Understanding, improvement of 
accountability, and also the delineation of responsibility. 

Marge Baldwin offered to give historical information regarding the 
two committee's relationships. With the committee's consent, 
Baldwin recounted the history of SWMB. She also noted the cross
connections among the county board, solid waste management board, 
and land management committee. She disagreed with weighing the 
SWMB to a majority from the County Board, since the careful balance 
of citizens selected should not create a problem. Dick Wilhelm 
responded to a question about the origin of the memorandum of 
understanding and pointed out a 1988 ordinance regarding the annual 
review stipulation. 

Discussion ensued regarding the composition and intents of 
different committee plans. Jim Hulbert stated that the State 
Statutes mandate 9 - 15 members on the SWMB with a limit of 5 
county supervisors. 

Joe Rohl explained the composition of 5 supervisors on each 
committee (who are different) ·would require better control of 
money allocated to each committee and force more county board 
members to participate. 

Jim Hulbert added that fiduciary responsibility is added with 
financial oversight by Finance Committee. He also cautioned that 
differing committees could lead to poorer communications. Joe Rohl 
supported his proposal as restoring objectivity and responsibility 
to the performance of department and obtaining objectives. 

Joe Rohl opened the floor for more public comments. A question was 
asked and answered about how citizen members are placed on either 
committee. Betty Folsom supported the original selection of 
citizens process that originated when she was a supervisor. Barry 
Barringer, SWMB member, discussed his participation as a SWMB 
member. He suggested that more supervisors attend meetings of SWMB 
if they desire more information or participation in solid waste 
activities. Regarding evaluations, Barry supported the ability to 
conduct joint personnel evaluations. He also stated that 
expenditures had control already from Finance Committee as well as 
Pierce County Board. He also allowed (favored) that citizen input 
could be used on other standing county committees such as Highway, 
Law Enforcement, and others. Another citizen supported public 
input by volunteers to SWMB. Greg Erickson, Clifton Township 
resident, said that the dissemination of information and sharing of 
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"absolute truth" with the community could be bettered by allowing 
citizen input. He suggested that if 5 supervisors are admitted to 
SWMB, then 6 citizens, or a majority of the committee, be allowed 
to keep it apolitical. 

Joe Rohl reviewed the points made so far in the meeting, and asked 
for citizen committee member input. Ed Sjostrom and Rich Ruemmele 
offered their input. 

Robert Chambers, from River Falls, supported the attendance of 
county board members at LMC meetings and also wanted ·to see 
citizens kept on committee seats to allow service by those who 
cannot be elected to be a supervisor or who chose not to run. Joe 
Rohl answered his questions about how the public is better served 
by all supervisors instead of a mix. Robert Chambers offered that 
citizen members do add to the mix and that more county supervisors 
could be added if representation should be increased. Other 
supervisors offered that citizens serve on Human Services 
Committee. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak, to table restructuring 
of LMC until he could gather information before June 9. Motion 
passed 3 to 1 with one abstaining. 

Jim Hulbert noted from Ordinance 88-2 about the SWMB memorandum of 
understanding that this item should be written by SWMB. Dick 
Wilhelm asked the 88-2 and 91-5 be applied to the memoranda of 
understandings which are generated. 

Joe Rohl moved to change the language of the ordinance to make LMC 
the overseeing committee of Land Management Department activities 
including LMC and SWMB operations and budgets. Motion died for 
lack of a second. 

Rita Kozak offered that memorandum of understanding only dealt with 
the personnel issue between committees. Jim Hulbert read the 
language of 91-5 and the request by Finance to revise language 
regarding committee jurisdictions. Jim also commented that helping 
across committee jurisdictions helps the Land Management Department 
to carry out activities. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by George Petaja, that a time study and 
weekly report system be instituted by all non-represented staff in 
the Land Management Department, beginning June 14. Motion passed. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak, to adjourn. 
passed and meeting adjourned at 8:40 P.M. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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MERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

June 7, 1993 

There will be_a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day of 
June 1993, at 7:00P.M. in the County Board room in the Courthouse, 
Ellsworth. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Agenda revisions 
-Approve minutes of May 26 and June 3, 1993 
- Approve vouchers 
- Set/announce date of next meeting 
- Surveyor's report 

7:30 p.m. - Discuss committee restructuring 

- Request permission to purchase manual for GPS/GIS 

- Approve resolution for LMC to apply for WLIB grant 

- Request permission to hire summer assistant for 
GIS 

- Discuss BRW, Inc. proposal and contract 

- Update on Trenton Township junk yard activity 

- Discuss department budgets 

- Discuss project and staff priorities for 1994 

- Old business 

- New business 

- Adjournment 

steven H. Raith 
Zoning Administrator 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

GPS/ 



P~ERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"'~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

,,mELLSWORTH, WI 540:s\gnature_~;.,._.,..._, ____ ....,. 
[715) 273-3531- Ext. 232 ~..., 

D~e------~--~r-'--J--------~ 
MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

The Land Management Committee met on the 9th day of June, 1993. 
~ The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at 7:00 p.m. in the 
~ courthouse annex meeting room. 

~~ • mb t . k . ~r;J Comm~ttee me ers presen : Joe Rohl, R~ta Koza , Ed SJostrom, and 
~ Rich Ruemmele. 
0 ,o.tt 

,~ \ Other present: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, Bob Sheffers, and others. 
~ (see attached list) 

~ ~ No agenda revisions were offered. 

~Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to approve the minutes of t; ~ May 26 and June 3. Discussion followed regarding the minutes of 
:::it June 3rd specifically page 3 paragraph 3. The word "do" is 

underlined. Joe Rohl requested that the underline be removed, 
unless the original submitted copy of the minutes showed that the 
underline was there. Motion passed. (Examination of the 
handwritten notes revealed that "do" was in fact underlined.) 

Dates of committee meetings were announced at: June 30, July 14, 
and July 28 at 7:00 P.M. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to approve vouchers as 
presented. Motion passed. 

The surveyor's report was presented by Bob Sheffers, and he 
answered questions about County Road cc, County Road FF, and the 
reported monumentation. Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to 
approve surveyor's report. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith presented resolution 93-9 (attached) for Committee 
consideration. He also ·requested approval for a GPS planning 
manual. Rich Reummele moved, second by Rita Kozak, to approve 
purchasing GPS Satel:lite surveying with Rita Kozak to pursue buying 
the copy as an APA member. Motion passed. 

I 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to approve Resolution 
#93-09. Motion passed. 

Staff presented a request for permission to hire a summer assistant 
for GPS/GIS. Jim Hulbert and Steve Raith discussed the amount of 
work currently being performed and project work anticipated. 
Discussion ensued about hours and wages which would apply to an 
assistant being considered. Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed 
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Sjostrom to request permission from Personnel Committee to hire a 
summer assistant for GPS/GIS based on their committee 
recommendation for either a contract or hourly basis, not to exceed 
500 hours time or $3500 maximum limit. Motion passed. 

7:30 Item: Committee Restructuring. 

Joe Rohl discussed copies of Memoranda of Understanding he received 
just prior to the meeting. The meeting recessed at 7:31 in order 
to make copies for the committee's review. 

The meeting reconvened at 7:45 P.M. to review the copies provided 
by Joe Rohl. Jim Hulbert made a point about the SWMB being the 
committee to write a memorandum of understanding according to the 
ordinances specified by the Finance Committee. Discussion occurred 
regarding the nature and ordinances which apply. Rita Kozak stated 
that the memorandum's path would follow a time study and be the 
product of a joint SWMB and LMC effort. Joe Rohl stated his intent 
to pursue a separate resolution to restructure the Land Management 
Department without being connected to the memorandum of 
understanding requested by Finance committee. Jim Hulbert 
questioned Joe Rohl's motive about his intent to restructure. He 
asked for answers in order to boost morale and restore efficiency 
to department staff. 

Joe Rohl replied that he intended to pursue more accountability to 
budget uses, and that he wanted more supervisors involved to 
increase their education and improve their accountability for land 
management activities. 

Greg Erickson, Clifton Township, advocated "citizen watchdog" 
involvement to eliminate the inefficiency by elected officials in 
evidence at the June 3 meeting. He was against the elimination of 
citizen membership as a result of placing more supervisors on the 
LMC.- Greq Erickson also contested Joe Rohl's popularity in Clifton 
Township and questioned his involvement with Clifton Town Board 
regarding planning without addressing the Clifton Land Use Planning 
Committee and its activities. Joe Rohl discussed his interest in 
supplying information about the Pierce County Land Use Plan to the 
general public and to avoid a swaying of the plan's direction by a 
small segment of the public. Jim Hulbert expressed alarm at the 
direction of the discussion and emphasized that the process would 
be impartial and fair in representing the people's input and 
questioned if any behind the scenes activity was occurring. 

Dick Wilhelm restated his comments at the past county board meeting 
about organizing participation by the public to enable the plan's 
success. Bill Schroeder, Hager City, questioned the mix of 
supervisors vs. citizens on the SWMB. He also questioned the 
accountability used in buying the Lawton solid waste site. Jim 
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Hulbert pointed out that the county purchased the land at the 
SWMB's advice, and that the LMC was not involved. 

Opal Darr, Martell, stated that she did a lot of solid waste 
education of the public, including the Pierce County Fair. She 
disagreed with Bill. Schroeder about buying the Lawton site and 
advocated the citizen membership because of the expertise it 
created on the SWMB. She went on to explain some of the solid 

- waste history of activity and the joint efforts now in progress. 
Jim Hulbert offered his opinion about committee composition as not 
being one way or another. He predicted that increased supervisor 
spots on the committee would lead to more BOA appeals of LMC 
decisions. At request of Opal Darr, Joe Rohl agreed to supply, 
with Jim Hulbert's help, a set of reasons to support the Pierce 
County Land Use Plan. 

Joe Rohl then answered questions about committee compositions under 
his proposal. He stated his intent to have 5 supervisors on LMC 
and 5 supervisors plus 4 citizens on SWMB in the future. He also 
replied that beside forcing more supervisor participation, his plan 
would eliminate mutual members on SWMB and LMC at the expense of 
knowledge and input from more supervisors. 

An update on Trenton Township junkyard activity was presented by 
Jim Hulbert. He sent the communications as directed and 
recommended that the Land Management Department send a certified 
request to violators to comply with ordinance requirements by 
making a plan to clean up violations cited. Jim Hulbert encouraged 
committee site review of violations in Trenton. He added that more 
locations have been reported by complaints from Trenton residents. 
Rich Ruemmele asked about sequence of enforcement activity and Jim 
Hulbert explained the citation process. Dick Wilhelm stated the 
Corporation Counsel candidates's i~tent to be at work in 60 days 
and that the communications might be better set up after that 
person is· employed. Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to 
instruct Jim Hulbert to send a certified letter to Trenton town 
property owners with observed junkyard violations upon review by 
the Corporation Counsel after his employment l;>egins. Motion 
passed. 

Jim Hulbert 
Corporation 
completed. 
address the 

discussed the absence of a BRW contract since the 
Counsel office was vacated before review could be 
The authorization will wait until legal staff can 

contract. · 

Jim Hulbert presented department budgets. The first was GIS, which 
showed 8.4% expended. The second budget was for Land Management. 
Jim Hulbert answered questions about dividing expenses for shared 
equipment. The Zoning budget has spent up to 36.7% Jim Hulbert 
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commented that the GPS money would have more draws from the 
surveyor budget upon commencement of RC & D activity. The last 
budget was Uniform Numbering Service. 

Project and staff priorities: 

Jim Hulbert stated that staff and budget cuts as requested by Dave 
Sorenson could not be planned without making it a political process 
vs. a planning process. Jim Hulbert asked for direction. Rita 
Kozak stated that line item decreases were the best prospects to 
comply. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, that Jim prepare 
preliminary 1994 budgets with line item reductions but without 
decrease in projects and staff from 1993's budget. Motion passed. 

Old business: 

steve Raith presented a staff report regarding The Stanley Boles 
property in Trimbelle Township being proposed for use by a 
prospective manufacturer/renter. {attached) Joe Rohl stated that 
the Committee should receive the application as information but 
could not act as if it was an agenda item. 

Jim Hulbert added comments about the request being an example for 
the Land Use Plan to allow "mixed use process" of zoning. steve 
Raith also discussed a prospective land use change for the present 
Wayne Implement business site which would be for a residence to be 
built in the center of the property. 

New business: 

Steve Raith informed the Committee that complaints from Mr. & Mrs. 
John Hughes, Gilman Township may be made regarding the rock quarry 
recently granted a permit change for restoration. Steve advised 
that there was no violation in how the closure plan was allowed to 
be amended by the Committee. He stated that he could not suspend 
the Ed Kraemer permit without review and evidence of a permit 
violation • 

. , 
Steve Raith next presented a diagram of a land subdivision proposed 
in Oak Grove Township by Lionel Industries. 

Steve Raith then updated the activities of his office from today, 
including a sanitary permit conflict in Martell Township, a land 
value issue in Trenton Island involving his testimony, and a public 
hearing scheduling error. The Committee discussed compensatory 
moves that could be allowed by the LMC/LMD staff. 
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Steve presented a letter to him from an attorney for Dan Satre. He 
stated that the proposed changes do not change the uses previously 
denied as a land use, as well as he could determine their intent 
and with-regard to existing Pierce County ordinances. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak, to adjourn. 
passed and meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M. 

Submitted by -- Rich Ruemmele 
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There will be a joint meeting between the Solid Waste Management 
Board and the Finance Committee on Wednesday, June 23, 1993 at 
7:30 P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 
- Approve minutes of 6/10/93 
- Set next meeting date 

- Discuss recycling options 

- Old business 

- New business 

- Adjournment 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE . 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

Minutes of Joint meeting between the Pierce 
Management Board and the Finance Committee 

une 23, 1993 

Waste 

PRESENT: Barry Barringer, Opal Darr, Don Johnson, Rita Kozak, 
George Petaja, Walter Schade, Andrea Wieland, Dick 
Traux, Ray Anderson, John Berggren. 

OTHERS: Jim Hulbert, Dave McNary, Tom Dunlavey, Dan Dibble, 
Betty Folsom, Randy Deiss, Greg Peterson, Mike Metcalf, 
Steve Melstrom, Greg Erickson. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:35 P.M. by Chairperson, George 
Petaja. 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve the minutes of June 10, 1993. 
Second by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

Next meeting date was set for Wednesday, July 7, 1993 at 7:30P.M. 

Discuss recycling options: 

Dave McNary presented various scenarios of recycling options. A 
handout was provided to Board members. Information provided by the 
DNR on the Northwest Region was reviewed which included price per 
ton, pounds per capita, and cost per capita. A packet of scenarios 
had previously been set to Board members for review. Dave provided 
an update using current numbers just received from Goodhue County. 
Using an overhead projector, Dave gave an update on scenario # 1 -
Contract with Goodhue County to process recyclables. 

The presentation was interrupted with a request to wait for an 
additional Finance Committee member. George then asked Dave to 
talk about the RFP. 

Dave has prepared a Request for Proposal (RFP) to send out to 
private haulers. Copies were provided to Board members and review 
followed. Dr. Berggren inquired about an alternative option of 
total privatization. Dave stated the RFP allows the private 
sector to show us what they can do. Discussion followed regarding 
the County being the Responsible Unit of government. 

Dave continued his presentation of the different scenarios. Dave 
reminded everyone that we currently have 5 full-time workers, and 
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that the scenarios previously talked about would lead to lay-offs 
of our current recycling workers. Dave strongly recommended that 
the SWMB, Finance Committee, and County Board look at ways of 
maintaining or finding other work for these employees. Dick Traux 
stated that under a managed plan there is no reason why these 
employees could not be absorbed into other positions in the County 
through attrition. George stated this Board would ask the 
Personnel Committee to very strongly consider placing these 
employees into other positions. Discussion continued regarding 
user fees, capital costs and time tables. 

Old Business: 

All Board members were requested to sign the resolution agreed upon 
at last SWMB meeting. 

New Business: 

None 

Motion made and seconded to adjourn. 

Submitted by - - - Mary Foley 
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County Cfe.~ ~~ 

There will a Land Management Committee meeting on the 30th day of 
June, 1993, at 7:00 P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call to order 
- Approve minutes of 6/9/93 
- Set;announce next meeting date 

7:10 p.m. - Matt Wayne, agent to Wayne Implement - to petition for 
zoning map amendment - Union Township - and alternate 
request 

7:30 p.m. - Richard & Elizabeth Raebel- to amend the floodplain 
map - Diamond Bluff Township 

15 minutes - John Hughes regarding Lymun Kraemer quarry pit 

15 minutes - Laurence Murphy - for final approval of 1st Addition 
to Hillwood Addition 

15 minutes - Policy & interpretation review (Russell Berg request 
on Satre property) 

- Farmland Preservation agreements 

- Request permission to refill Land Management Specialist 
position 

- Discuss filling Zoning Secretary position with a 
temporary 

- Permission to obtain transcript of Ahlgren subdivision 
case 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

- Adjournment 

STEVEN H RAITH 
ZONING ADMINISTRATOR 
ELLSWORTH, WI 
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MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT coMtft\f;qg t.:,le:,u;e j~ 

The Land Management Committee met on the 30th day of June, 1993. 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson, Joe Rohl. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to approve the June 9, 1993 minutes. Second by 
Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Next meeting dates were for set July 14TH, August 11th and 25th, 
1993. There is a joint LMC and Solid Waste Management Board 
meeting set for July 15th, 1993. 

Matt Wayne appeared before the Committee. He is requesting to 
rezone part of the parcel from B-1 Business to Agricultural for the 
purpose of building a home. It is proposed to divide the land in 
a north-south direction. The public hearing notice was read. 
Steve Raith provided the staff report on this parcel. Committee 
discussion continued. Motion by Rita to approve the Robert Wayne 
request to rezone the east 300 ft of the parcel to Agriculture so 

·that a home can be built. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 
The next step is to place this rezone request on the County Board 
agenda which meets July 27th, 1993. 

The Committee took a recess until 7:30 p.m. before going to the 
next age~da item. 

steve Raith read the public hearing notice regarding the request 
from Richard and Elizabeth Raebel to amend the floodplain map in 
Diamond Bluff. The amendment was proposed to correct what is an 
error in procedure according to DNR. A mapping dispute was used 
previously. Beth Raebel was present and asked to show a two minute 
video which was filmed at the Diamond Bluff boat landing. Roger 
Langer, a prospective buyer, asked what Gary Lepak 1 s or DNR 1 s 
position is? Steve proceeded with the staff and DNR report. Roger 
Langer inquired if they should have an engineering study, and how 
is the County going to deal with the DNR? Joe Rohl suggested the 
matter be tabled until our legal counsel can review the case. Joe 
expressed concern that if the Committee rules against the DNR, 
without legal advice, that the DNR may appeal the decision again. 
Motion by Rita to table the Raebel rezone request until we get 
clarification from Corporation Counsel on exemption of the Corps of 
Engineers, the ownership of the fill, and response time in terms of 
how long the DNR had to respond. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 
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John Hughes appeared before the Committee regarding the Lymun 
quarry pit. At the time a permit was granted to Kraemer and Sons, 
they agreed to follow the policy of the County. Mr. & Mrs. Hughes 
stated the foundation of their house is settling and the cement 
walls are cracking from the dynamite blasting that is occurring. 
The Hughes's inquired what the county is going to do, how much 
longer this is going to go on, and is the county going to enforce 
the policy as far as Kraemer's quarrying any further west? The 
Hughes's also stated other violations of the policy. Steve Raith 
read the conditions as agreed to two years ago. Joe Rohl stated 
that the County has had public hearings on nonmetallic mineral 
policy, and the County is trying to take the correct steps to help 
prevent the type of problems the Hughes's are experiencing. Steve 
Raith stated that public hearings are not normally held when 
conditional use permits are renewed. Jim Hulbert suggested that in 
the future that all conditional use renewals be published in the 
paper, and that neighboring property owners be notified as was the 
previous policy. The Committee agreed to that suggestion. 

Rita Kozak asked Steve to check with Kraemer's regarding their 
plans, and give the Committee an update at the July 14th, 1993 
meeting. 

Laurence Murphy was present to review the preliminary plat of 1st 
Addition to Hillwood Addition. This plat was presented earlier in 
the year. Plans for the road have been reviewed by the County 
Engineer. Discussion followed regarding the temporary cul-de-sac. 
Staff recommendation is for approval ,contingent upon meeting the 
erosion control per County Engineer. Louis campbell questioned the 
removal of trees along the road. It was determined that this was 
a township problem and the County had no jurisdiction. 

Rita Kozak moved to approve the 1st Addition to the Hillwood 
Addition in River Falls Township with the comments of Greg Gappa, 
our county Engineer taken into consideration. Second by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Steve Raith gave background on the Satre dispute. Mr. Satre 
failed to obtain a County Land Use Permit for the structure he put 
up. His only permit was issued by the Township. No permit has 
ever been obtained for the building or its use. The building 
remains but the use has been discontinued. Mr. Satre is proposing 
to sell the property to someone who wants to run a business out of 
the same structure again. The BOA has denied the request. Steve 
has written a response to Russell Berg, attorney representating Mr. 
Satre. Steve read his response to the Committee. The Committee 
agreed with steve's reply. 
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Farmland Preservation agreements were reviewed by the Committee. 
Motion by Rita to approve the Matzek, Kralewski, Shank, Kelly, 
Traynor, Schoeder Partners, Thompson, and Kimball Farmland 
Preservation agreements. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert reported that Erik Felt, our Land Management Specialist 
has resigned to accept another position. Jim is requesting 
permission to go to the Personnel Committee to request the 
position be re-filled.. Joe Rohl inquired if that position should 
be reviewed and offered a higher wage. The County has invested a 
lot of money into software and hardware in this. project. Joe 
stated he does not believe they can hire anyone with expertise with 
the current wage being offered. Joe volunteered to write to the 
Personnel Committee. Motion by Rita to refill the Land Management 
Specialist position. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Jim reported that the temporary secretary, who is filling in for a 
leave of absence for a full-time employee, has resigned due to 
finding employment out of state. Motion by Ed Sjostrom to refill 
the temporary secretary position. Second by Rita. Motion carried. 

Jim will be on the agenda for the Personnel Committee for the Land 
Management Specialist position and invited Committee members to 
attend that meeting. 

Steve Raith reported that the Ahlgren's, from Clifton Township, are 
trying to get approval on the division of a lot that was part of an 
Assessor's Plat. A question has come up regarding the Assessor's 
Plat itself. Robert Sheffer's gave background on the case. The 
Assessor"s Plat was the subject of a court case. Someone is now 
trying to redivide a parcel in that Plat thereby changing the road 
to make a more buildable area. The question is whether they can 
change that road within that Plat. Robert Sheffer's has contacted 
Madison for an answer, who is turn has requested a transcript of 
the court action. The review of a Certified Survey Map (to divide 
a lot within the Plat) is being held up due to lack of information. 
The amount requested to pay for the transcript is approximately 
$300.00. Motion by Rita to obtain a transcript of the Ahlgren 
subdivision case for a CSM decision, and funds to come from Other 
Professional Services in the Zoning budget. Second by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Old Business: Jim reported that the Planning Secretary is 
currently doing all the agenda's and minutes for all the meetings. 
The last minute agenda revisions have become a tremendous burden on 
staff. Prior policy was no agenda revisions 5 days before the 
meeting unless it was an emergency. · Lately, the department has 
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experienced numerous times when agenda revisions have been 
requested, thereby causing several revisions to the same agenda. 

Jim strongly suggested that the Committee as well as the Department 
adhere to the format of no changes in the proposed agenda, after 
the Chairman has approved it and the Department Head has reviewed 
it, 5 working days before the meeting. The Committee agreed. 

New Business: Jim addressed the Committee on the issue of the lack 
of notification to land owners regarding renewal of permits for 
conditional uses. Discussion followed with other members voiced 
support for the return to the policy of notification. 

Rita addressed the issue of what will happen when Trenton Island 
people come in with requests for improvements. Staff reported this 
is already happening. No decision was made. 

Motion by Rita to adjourn. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by - - - Mary Foley 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 
14th day of July at 7:00 P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00p.m.· -Call to order 
- Approve minutes of 6/30/93 
- Approve vouchers 
- Set next meeting date 
- Surveyor's report· 
- Agenda revisions 

Discuss proposed zoning ordinance amendments 

8:00p.m. -Peter Anderson, agent for Henry Aman, conditional use/ 
special exception permit for kennel to raise and train 
hunting dogs - Martell Township 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 

- Board to reconvene into open session 

- Adjournment 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 

Present: George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, and Rich 
Ruemmele. Staff members included Jim Hulbert, Steve 
Raith, Bob Sheffers, plus attached list. 

Rita Kozak stated she had not received the minutes of June 30th. 
Ed Sjostrom stated he was sure he had read them and moved to 
approve the minutes of June 30th. Second by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. (The minutes had not yet been sent out to the Committee 
members as of July 14th but will be available for the July 28th 
meeting.) 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele to approve the vouchers 
as presented. Motion carried. 

The dates of the next meetings were announced: Joint LMC/SWMB at 
7:30 p.m. on July 15th, and a LMC meeting at 7:00 p.m. on July 
28th, 1993. 

Bob Sheffers presented the Surveyor's report including an exchange 
with a citizen selling property near an active remonumentation. 
Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom to approve the surveyor's 
report. 

There were no agenda revisions. 

Proposed zoning ordinance amendments were presented by George 
Petaja regarding light industrial uses being permitted in Business 
Zones as a conditional use being petitioned by George Petaja as a 
citizen. Jim Hulbert reviewed the statutes which apply to zoning 
revisions, 59.97 (5) (e) (1) Wisconsin Statutes. He also discussed 
the protocol regarding county board reviews, public hearings, and 
town board review. Jim Hulbert expressed concern about handling 
protests about adding light industry as conditional uses on 
business property by neighboring property owners. 

Steve Raith was concerned that the LMC was proceeding without the 
comprehensive "cleaning up" of ordinance language to clarify 
committee decisions on conditional uses. Rich Ruemmele discussed 
his objection to George Petaja proceeding individually to change 
ordinances piece by piece far in advance of the comprehensive land 
use plan. Debate ensued that considered pros and cons. Bill 
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Schroeder, from Trenton Township, supported George Petaja's 
proposal. 

George Petaja defended his proposal from the point of view of being 
an accountable party presenting it for public reaction. Rita Kozak 
supported a broader revision of industrial ordinances. Ed Sjostrom 
also was.concerned about public perception in proceeding ahead of 
the comprehensive plan development. Jim Hulbert reiterated 
support of mixes uses, but questioned timing. Bill Schroeder 
indicated support might be gained- from Trenton Industrial 
Development Commission. Jim Hulbert emphasized need for public 
education. 

Short recess from 7:50 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

8:00 p.m. - Peter Andersen, agent for Henry Aman, conditional 
usejspecial exception permit for kennel to raise and train hunting 
dogs - Martell Township. Steve Raith read the public notice. 
Peter Andersen discussed his proposal to build a home in Martell 
Township, then raise and train English Springer Spaniels. He is 
requesting a conditional use prior to purchase of property. He 
plans to put the kennel in the garage and plant 15 acres of brome 
grass. The dogs are trained in the brome; release of birds which 
are flushed, shot and the dogs retrieve. He will sell one litter 
a year approximately. He plans to train 2 dogs a week, 3 days a 
week. Pro trainer brings in dogs on consignment for training. AKC 
has strict rules for amateurs/pro trainers. 

Jim Hulbert inquired about number of dogs raised and trained per 
year, the number of dogs to be boarded, and numbers of dogs trained 
per session. Mr. Andersen stated 1 puppy this year; average of two 
dogs per year. Train 4 dogs - keeping 3. Outside dogs - 6. About 
9 dogs -2 hours of training with 5 dogs in a session. The training 
site is roughly in center of 40 acres. No boarding of outside 
dogs. Might want to eventually board dogs. 

Public comments were heard from Ron Anderson, Martell Town Chair. 
He inquired about number of shots in 2 hour period, time of day for 
training, how dogs are kept on property, and DNR permits? Mr. 
Andersen responded: less than 50 shots, training Saturday morning 
from 9:00 to 12:00, the dogs are kept in individual pens in 
vehicles, when trained only 1 dog runs loose at a time, and he has 
DNR permit and letter. 

Debbie Monroe, Martell residents expressed concern in following 
areas: as she is opposed to hunting, son mauled by dog, noise 
factor; barking. Mr Andersen stated barking not a problem - inside 
kennels or in pens and are well behaved; dogs are not let loose 
unless owners are present. 
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Muriel Swenson, Martell resident asked if this present hobby will 
change? Mr. Andersen stated he is not interested in doing this for 
a living. 

Dale Haugrose, a Martell resident who has a garden across the road 
- will dogs run loose? Dale does not want dogs in garden; concerned 
about noise factor from shooting. Al Larson, also from Martell 
Township, has experienced having an old animal shelter as a 
neighbor. He stated that every night he could hear the dogs, after 
2 years he adjusted; had 12 dogs and 2 cats escape from shelter and 
came to Larson property and had to return them to shelter; will Mr. 
Andersen train other dogs?; also questions statements made by 
Andersen's about dogs never running by themselves. Gary Rohl also 
inquired how often shooting will occur? Mr. Andersen stated 2 - 4 
days per week, a couple hours a day. 

Ron Anderson, Martell Town Chair, inquired about conditional use 
two year period - will it be reviewed then? He has concerns about 
the noise, can this be addressed in the permit, as well as time 
limits set for shooting? 

Dick Wilhelm, Village of Ellsworth resident, inquired if a game 
farm permit was needed? Mr. Andersen stated a receipt is needed -
red ribbon tied on birds that are released. 

Debbie Monroe is still concerned with shells and gun fire. Mr. 
Andersen stated they use 12 gauge shotgun, which is a dangerous 
weapon, however, never had an accident. Al Larson is concerned 
with statement on care taken with firearms. He spoke on experience 
of restrictions on hunting - is a test required for these hunters? 
George Petaj a stated not required of trainers. Ken Knutson, 
Martell resident, hears noise from Pierce county Gun range; noise 
wont:t bother him, but could see how it would bother closer 
neighbors. He inquired about pellets traveling, and is course laid 
out to avoid neighbor's house? Mr. Andersen not sure of distance 
range on 6 shot pellet, and will not be shooting towards neighbor. 

Public hearing closed at 8:31 p.m. 

Mr. Andersen commented he has never had a problem with dog noise -
indoor kennel run to eliminate noise; shotgun blasts - noise is 
disturbing; random shots. 

Gary Rohl is concerned with length of permit. George Petaja stated 
2 year permit is traditional, not mandatory. Ron Anderson is 
concerned with conditional use permit - can it go longer than 2 
years? George stated the time frame will be looked at by the 
Committee. Muriel Swenson has trouble with the shooting of the 
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birds. Mr. Andersen stated that pheasants and partridge are eaten, 
·pigeons are sold for lab training. Al Larson inquired about 
anything done that would conflict with Humane Society rules. Mr. 
Andersen doesn't use shock collars, kennels are 4' x 10'; dogs just 
sleep in crates. 

Pubic hearing closed again at 8:37 p.m. 

Ed Sjostrom asked about numbers of weeks of training. Mr. Andersen 
stated 4 months per year - spring and fall, occasionally in summer. 

Staff report was read. Area is zoning agriculture - land use is 
agriculture or rural residential. We haven't issued a permit 
specifically for this type of use. staff recommends permit 
granted but need to address hours of operation. This is not 
commercial - boarding for fee is not allowed. To charge a fee would 
require a new public hearing. Review period would be a 2 year 
period. Rita favored a 1 year review and possibly limit the number 
of dogs. Discussion continued regarding number of dogs, length of 
session, and number of birds shot per session. 

Motion by Rita Kozak, second by Ed Sjostrom to approve a 
conditional use permit with the following conditions: 

Hours are limited from 9:00a.m. to 8 p.m.; 
no commercial boarding or training; 
all dogs kenneled inside 
1 year review of permit 
limited to 10 dogs per session 
exclude Sunday shooting 
define course and have Steve Raith set parameters. Motion 

carried. 

Discussion followed from Mr. Andersen who inquired about the 
numbers of dogs owned without a license in the County. He stated 
he can hunt on his own land and have dogs but seems odd to have 
restrictions placed on property. George Petaj a stated it was 
unusual use of land and next to neighbors. Jim Hulbert stated that 
with these conditions, he can proceed with his activities and they 
are protected as long as he remains within the conditions set. 

Old Business: Steve Raith presented information on Lynum Quarry. 
Jim Hulbert reported that the Personnel Committee didn't get around 
to renewal of GIS position - as Committee ran out of time. Jim 
reported the Department is overwhelmed with work since Erik's 
departure. 
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New Business: A contract was awarded for bridge reconstruction in 
Hartland Township and closest quarry pit for borrow is not an open 
pit. There is a need to change process and determine open quarry 
pits prior to awarding bids. The code is not clear on procedure to 
re-open a pit. If a pit is not in continual use - it loses 
grandfather status. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the proposal that the federal government give 
money to those in floodplain to rebuild in floodplain. 

Motion by Rita Kozak to go into closed session under WIS ss 19.85 
(1) (c) which states considering employment, promotion, 
compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
responsibility. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by Rita to reconvene into open session. Second by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. Motion by Rita to approve Steve Raith's 
evaluation. Second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ed Sjostrom to adjourn. Second by Rita Kozak. Motion 
carried. · 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele and Rita Kozak 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

,ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 28th day 
of July, 1993, at 7:00 P.M. in the County Board R~, ~urt~use, 
Ellsworth, wr. _;+[le t._:.opt; 

REVISED AGENDA County (![etC, ~ cfft;rtce. 
7:00 p.m. - Call to order 

- Approve minutes of 6/30/93 and 7/14/93 
- set next meeting date 
- agenda revisions 

7:10 p.m. - Ed Kraemer and Sons - conditional use/special 
exception for mineral extraction at Books quarry 

- Farmland Preservation Agreements 

- Memo from Steve Raith regarding request of Delbert 
Johnson 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

- Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of·any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 

- Adjournment 
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The Land Management Committee met on July 28, 1993. The meeting 
was called to order by Joe Rohl at 7:08 p.m. 

PRESENT: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rita Kozak 

OTHERS: Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith, see last page. 

Motion by Kozak to approve the minutes of June 30th and July 14, 
1993. Second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

The next meeting date was set for August 11, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. 

No agenda revisions. 

Ed Kraemer and Sons - conditional usejspecial exception permit for 
mineral extraction at Books quarry: Steve Raith read the public 
hearing notice. Curt Weninger, agent for Ed Kraemer & Sons was 
present. Kraemer are requesting a conditional use permit to re
activate a quarry. Its a 23 acre parcel - 5 acres disturbed; 3 
acres presently farmed, rest is farmed or quarried. The quarry is 
located on the town line of Maiden Rock and Union Townships. 

Weninger presented maps of the site. The upper quarry was 
previously worked about 10 years ago and the lower quarry more 
recently. If permitted, both quarry areas would be worked. Maps 
indicate areas of work. Photos show area to be worked. Pipe would 
be placed under the road to aid drainage. The deposit is massive 
hard dolomite. Kraemer's would be controlling ingress and egress. 
Residences are at least 1200 feet away and they foresee little 
problem with blasting. Roger Osegard, area superintendent for Ed 
Kraemer commented on road use to Hwy S. Water run off will be 
diverted. Material to be stripped is minimal and they will use it 
to build a platform. Any stockpiled overburden would be seeded. 
Contamination of aquifer is unlikely. 

Joe Rohl asked what area would be reclaimed? Weninger described 
closure - 2 to 3 benches would be seeded: looking at quarry as a 
long term source. 

Joe Rohl asked about bonding? Osegard is familiar with the bonding 
process. Kozak asked about the road. The old town road has been 
abandoned - scrape grass and apply gravel. 
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There was no public testimony. 

The staff report was given by Steve Raith. It is an existing quarry 
- should be used and then properly closed. Water diversion -
Weninger·- keep from running over the stripped area- berm built to 
drain water towards quarry face. Raith recommendations: 1.) County 
Engineer recommendations part of permit, 2.) if any undisturbed 
area - archaeological - access to study area. Conditions need to 
include run-off erosion control and culvert sizing. 

Motion by Sjostrom to approve. Second by Kozak with the conditions 
on recommendations for run-off, erosion control, culvert sizing, 
and archaeological access, and a 2 year permit. Discussion 
regarding if motion should include reclamation/ closure plan. Steve 
Raith.said yes. Osegard stated not much reclamation is needed. 

Petaja amended the motion to include reclamation plan be presented 
at next renewal in 2 years. Amended motion second by Rita. Motion 
carried. 

Dorothy Metcalf, Union Township, an adjacent property owner arrived 
at 7:32 p.m. with questions. Steve Raith explained the mining 
proposal. A motion for a conditional use permit for a quarry in 
Union and Maiden Rock Townships with conditions on run-off 
erosion, culvert sizing, archeological access, two year permit with 
reclamation plan presented at next renewal. Motion passed. 

Mr. Osegard stated he would like to begin in September. 

Farmland Preservation Agreements: 
Agreements from c & J Foley, El Paso Twp. ; M & L Rheil, · Union Twp. ; 
T & M sitz, Martell Twp.; B & P Turner, Gilman Twp.; and B & K 
Webster, Hartland Twp. were presented for renewal. Discussion 
followed regarding the Webster and Turner property. Steve Raith 
will check with Ruth Stern. Steve Raith gave staff report. Staff 
recommends approval. The Land Management Committee approves these 
agreements because it provides a check for zoning. 

Motion by Petaja to approve the agreements. Second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Discussion regarding Delbert Johnson's request for replacement of 
mobile home on Trenton Island: 
Steve Raith reported that Delbert does not want to pay the $150 fee 
for a public hearing, but wants a hearing. Joe Rohl asked if he 
should be encouraged to apply? Petaja stated it would be a waste 
of time and money until after legal questions were settled. Steve 
Raith made 3 points: 1.) Don't do a public hearing without a fee, 
2.) if sqmeone wants a hearing, they can have one, 3.) decision on 
a hearing is another question. 
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Motion by Kozak that no public hearing be held without a fee. 
Second by Petaja. Jim Hulbert stated that the County Board will 
pay the fee for the public hearing on zoning ordinance to create 
light industry in business (B) zone. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 
1.) Jim Hulbert gave an update on the BRW contract. The contract 
has been given to Corporation Counsel for review - still on hold. 
2.) Trenton Island: Corporation Counsel suggested that the Land 
Management Department write a letter to property owners on Trenton 
Island regarding cumulative impact of county code, 50% repair, 
Sheila Harsdorf law and the unintended consequences - 50% value at 
the time work commences. 
3.) September lOth - public intervenor suit - Black River Falls -
the County is a defendant. Numerous questions on position of 
county and why county is a "defendant". Need clarification for 
county board members. steve Raith commented the county motion to 
be dismissed; can't be dismissed - occurred at pre-trial hearing. 

New Business: 
The replacement for Eric Felt is Greg Gappa. A new position 
description County Engineer and GIS position combined was 
presented by Jim Hulbert. It is Grade 12, Step 3 - no salary 
change. The title: County Engineer. Motion by Petaja to approve 
position description and forward to Personnel Committee. Second by 
Kozak. Discussion continued with Greg Gappa. There will be 10% 
highway work - no one in CAD area. If called to work for Highway 
Department, we will have billable hours. Joe Rohl suggested a 
Memorandum of Understanding describing the 10% highway work. Jim 
Hulbert stated Greg will be under the direction of the Land 
Management Committee. Petaja sugges;ted striking % of time in 
highway; reassign to 15% other time. Erik Felt had 40% to GIS -
less than that - more time spent on other department matters. 
Highway Department offered 10% of time - meets criteria of Highway 
Chair's comments. Greg supports 10% time to highway. Jim Hulbert 
commented on the proposed 5, 10 and 15 percent budget cuts. They 
will be less aggressive on GIS. Motion passed. 

Greg Gappa will be attending training on GIS and transportation 
issues seminar in Arlington, VA. There should be minimal expenses. 
Motion by Petaja to send Greg Gappa to the seminar in Virginia. 
Second by Kozak. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert explained he is preparing the budgets with 5,10 and 15 
percent budget cut scenarios as directed by the Finance Committee. 
Some departments will not be cut; little discretionary funds in 
Land Management - work won't get done. 
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Jim reported that the City of River Falls has spread sewage sludge 
in River Falls Township without a permit. He will be meeting at 
the site next week. The Township failed to notify the City that 
a County·permit is needed. Jim Hulbert asked if the City should 
apply for a permit, then go to the Board of Adjustment? It was 
agreed that a permit would be necessary. 

A question was asked regarding what is the priority for Corporation 
counsel? Joe Rohl stated to follow the precedent that's been set. 

Motion by Petaja to convene into closed session under WIS ss 19.85 
(1) (c) which states: considering employment, promotion, 
compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has :Jurisdiction or exercises 
responsibility. Second by Kozak. Roll call vote was taken. 
Unanimous vote. 

Motion by Petaja to reconvene into open session. 
Sjostrom. Motion passed. 

Second by 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn. Second by Sjostrom. Motion passed. 
Meting adjourned at 8:42 p.m. 

submitted by - - Rita Kozak 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 ~ Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 11th day 
of August, 1993, at 7:00P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Approve minutes of July 28, 1993 
- Approve vouchers 
- Set next meeting date 
- Surveyor's report 
- Agenda revisions 

.7:10 p.m. - Jack Ross, for a zoning map amendment - Trenton 
Township 

- Discussion of sludge application by City of River Falls 
in River Falls Township 

- Brad Sonnentag - review proposed 4 lot CSM development 

- Discuss department projects and priorities with 
Corporation Counsel 

- Discuss department budgets and budget priorities 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1)(c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 

Motion to reconvene into open session 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



COMMITTEE 

The Land Management Committee meeting was called to order by George 
Petaja at 7:10p.m. in the Pierce County board room on August 11,. 
1993. 

Present were committee members: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, George 
Petaja, Rita Kozak. 

Also present were staff members: 
attached list: 

No minutes were ready to approve. 

Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, and 

Dates of future meetings were announced as August 25, September 8, 
September 27, and October 6, and a joint LMC/ SWMB meeting on 
September 16, 1993. 

No vouchers were submitted. 

No agenda revisions were offered. 

The surveyor's report was presented by Mark Peavey. Rita Kozak 
moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to approve surveyor's report. 
Motion passed. 

Clayton "Duffy" Schafer appeared to request a zoning map amendment 
from Agriculture to Business in Trenton Township on property owned 
by Jack Ross. The public notice was read by Steve Raith. Mr. 
Schafer is a realtor representing the property for sale and said 
the intent of the rezone is to make the property more saleable. A 
sale is not pending. George Petaja opened discussion to the public 
and stated the rules for public participation. Don Johnson, 
Trenton Chair, appeared to present comments from a neighboring 
property owner. He added that other neighbors were interested in 
the request and could not offer comments or input on each permit 
issued on this property, if rezoned. Robert Schroeder, neighbor in 
Trenton, appeared to express concern about allowing change in use 
to permit junky operations. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton, appeared to support the request as 
progressive and needed to allow land use development. He asked for 
the ordinance to be reviewed for permitted uses. 
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LMC -8/11/93 

Public comments were closed. Steve Raith presented the staff 
report and began by discussing permitted uses and conditional uses. 
He-continued by discussing re-zoning by large/small map changes as 
well as the permit process. Next Steve Raith discussed his written 
report (attached). He explained a proposed map explaining 
conditions he proposed. Mr. Schafer had no objection to the staff 
recommendation. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Chair, expressed no opinion about the town 
boards position on the request. Bill Schroeder, Trenton, re
emphasized his support for the request. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the request 
for re-zone from agriculture to B-1 district with the conditions 
attached as stated in the staff report. Motion passed. 

Mr. Schafer was advised to contact Trenton Town Board to request 
the re-zone approval by that government body. 

Don Gutting, City of River Falls waste water treatment plant 
operator, appeared to discuss sludge application in River Falls 
Township, and to make a formal application for a conditional use 
permit. Jim Hulbert provided background information. He reported 
that DNR has approved the site and the process used. Mr. Gutting 
said they use 15 of 3 o acres in the approved parcel. Louis 
Campbell, River Falls Town Chair, answered questions about the 
parcel, the town's approval process, and the nature of a prior 
complaint. 

Jim Hulbert added that DNR programs which apply must be observed. 
Spreading is by both incorporation and top-spreading. Heavy metals 
are nearly non-existent and the least harmful class of sludge is 
nearly attained (Class A). River Falls has added storage to meet 
the 6 months capacity requirement being enacted in the future. Mr. 
Campbell requested that the minutes be sent to the complainant 
(former land owner). Steve Raith will follow up. Mr. Campbell said 
that his township issued permits for private septage haulers and 
asked about the committee control of permitted spreading. Jim 
Hulbert said that municipal sludge is addressed but private has not 
been. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to refer to the Board of 
Adjustment recommendation to approve a conditional use permit 
request for the city of River Falls spreading of bio-solids on four 
selected sites in Pierce County. Motion passed. 

Brad Sonnentag, Ellsworth, appeared to present a proposed 4 lot 
Certified Survey Map in Trimbelle Township. He showed a CSM 
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prepared by Johnson and Scofield and added that Art Wegerer had 
done septic assessment and stated that mound systems would be 
needed. Wisconsin Dept. of Transportation has approved the 
driveway permit as proposed. Concerns from committee were driveway 
access approval, erosion control, and obtaining a site visit by 
staff to prepare a written report to the committee. Mr. 
Sonnentag's request will be considered on the August 25 agenda 
after a site visit. 

The meeting recessed at 8:10 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 8:15 p.m. with Joe Rohl present. 
Corporation Counsel Jones appeared to discuss department projects 
and priorities: 

a.) He said language changes for the BRW contract should be ironed 
out and the agreement ready in the near future. Other 
discrepancies have been resolved by Counsel with staff and Bill 
Weber. The contract was expected to be on the County Board meeting 
for September. 

b. ) The Raebel map amendment request was discussed by Counsel with 
Gary Lepak of DNR. Mr. Jones said it would require more research 
to help understand the technicalities being voiced by the DNR. Joe 
Rohl proposed that the DNR be made to show the LMC how to take a 
correct action in this issue, as long as they objected to the LMC 
action on this map amendment. Corporation Counsel will use 
Committee input to seek a resolution to the Raebel request. 

c.) Trenton Island/FEMA/DNR issue was reviewed by Corporation 
Counsel and a future discussion with all government officials is 
scheduled for August 18. He also related the general content of a 
FEMA letter requ1r1ng Pierce County to have its floodplain 
ordinance revised and adopted by November 3, 1993. Corporation 
Counsel discussed his concern in being able to accomplish this. He 
stated that the Public Intervenor has filed a motion for summary 
judgement which Pierce County will not be likely to oppose, causing 
a quick judgement issuance. Such timing would allow another public 
hearing on a floodplain ordinance prior to the County Board 
September meeting. The Committee tentatively scheduled September 
15 at 7:00 p.m. for a public hearing on the floodplain ordinance. 

d.) Trenton Island permits which are pending should be more 
addressable after the August 18 discussion with FEMA and public 
officials. 

Joe Rohl reminded Corporation Counsel of a need for him to review 
alL agendas for LMC meetings and clarify/define agenda items which 
need such a treatment. 
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Jim Hulbert presented department budgets to date and plans for next 
year's budgets, reflecting requests from Finance Committee for 
reductions of 5%, 10%, and 15%. The Committee discussed 
adjustments and effects to budgets as well as revenue statements. 

Old Business: None was offered. 

New Business: Jim Hulbert presented a request for training of Greg 
Gappa, Engineer, to receive computer operator training. 

Joe Rohl moved to approve the request, Rita Kozak seconded to send 
Greg Gappa to the GIS/ARC INfO training by ERISA at the cost of 
$1,500. Motion passed. 

Joe Rohl moved, seconded by Rita Kozak to approve training for Greg 
Gappa at a cost of $40 for GPS training on developing statewide 
standards for GPS. Motion passed. 

The closed session was not held due to information not ready to 
present. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, seconded by Rita Kozak to adjourn. 
passed. Meeting adjourned at 10:10 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY \V 1SCONSIN 
-~EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

"mELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 25th day 
of August at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 P.M. - Call to order 
-Approve minutes of 7/28/93 and 8/11/93 
- Approve vouchers 
- Announce next meeting date 
- Agenda revisions 

7:05p.m. -Zoning ordinance amendment- to create a light industry 
zone definition and to allow light industry uses as 
conditional uses in the Business (B) and (B-1) 
districts 

8:00 p.m. - Cheryl Moonen- conditional use permit for a group day 
care for children - Martell Township 

-Discuss proposed Pierce County Floodplain·Management 
Ordinance 

- Final approval of proposed 4 lot CSM development - Brad 
Sonnentag - Trimbelle Twp. 

- Discussjapprove preliminary plat of phase I of Arbor 
Hills Homes- by Elmer Miller, Village of Spring Valley 

- Approval of CSM map - Leo Karras - River Falls Twp. 

- Approval of CSM map - Roman Pechacek - Clifton Twp. 

- Discussjapprove BRW contract 

- Equipment purchase using Sanitary, Recycling and GIS 
funds 

- Discuss/approve 1994 department budgets 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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LMC agenda - page 2 

Motion.to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1) (g) which states: to confer with legal counsel 
for the governing body who is rendering oral andjor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which the 
governing body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to the Federal Emergency Management Agency and 
the Public Intervenor's Office 

AND 

Motion to convene into closed session under W~S ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for 
annual performance evaluation of Department 
Administrator. 

Motion to reconvene into open session. 

- Adjournment 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232APPR 

The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl in the county board 
room at 7:00 p.m. on August 25, 1993. 

Present committee members: Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, 
George Petaja, and Rich Ruemmele 

Also present were Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, and attached list. 

Dates of future meetings were announced and new meeting were set 
for 7:00p.m. on October 20, November 3, and November 17, 1993. 

Steve Raith read the public notice for a hearing petition for the 
zoning ordinance to allow light industrial uses in a business zone. 

Steve Raith discussed the rational for developing an ordinance 
provision for a light industry use. Joe Rohl asked for a reading 
of the proposed change and Steve read it aloud. Joe Rohl announced 
the rules for public participation and opened the meeting to public 
comments. 

John Doge, Ellsworth Zoning Administrator, appeared to support the 
zoning change. He said it was a step in the right direction. 

Bill Warner, Pierce County Economic Director, River Falls, 
supported the proposal and showed a list of businesses interested 
in Pierce County locations who would benefit from using properties 
available with the new conditional use. Presently, only 2 
locations would immediately qualify to use the code change. Joe 
Rohl asked Bill Warner about cities' reactions where industrial 
parks are yet to be filled. Bill Warner said they would probably 
not oppose such a change. 

Louis Campbell, River Falls Town Chair, asked if this code change 
would allow a truck terminal or commerc1ai grain processing 
operation. He asked if hazardous waste could be prevented if such 
businesses were operated. Discussion ensued about hazardous waste 
versus substance and definitions of such by Federal and county 
regulations. He expressed no objection to the proposal. 

LeRoy Peterson, Clifton Town Chair, asked how small business can be 
limited and maintained to the original size. George Petaja 
outlined the built-in limitations of the ordinance and the 
permitting process. Staff outlined the practical limits which 
could allow growth of small, light industrial uses to larger, light 
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industrial uses. They said that generally volume of business or 
number of employees is not a useable limit. 

Louis campbell, River Falls, asked if a business growth would be 
reviewed versus its effect on infrastructure after the initial 
permitting process. 

Joe Rohl answered that a major change would not be allowed to 
create a spot zone or conflict with the land use plan. Steve Raith 
pointed out that the conditional use/public hearing process would 
prevent an unsuitable growth change. Jim Hulbert also discussed 
how the included definitions and existing standards should be 
applied to test the suitability of the use. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton, asked if a conditional use for a business 
could be made in industrial zones. The answer was no- supported by 
examples from Jim Hulbert. Discussion went around about mixed uses 
of retail and manufacturing enterprises from single locations. He 
also pointed out the lack of opposition shown at the public 
hearing. Jim Hulbert added that only one comment was received 
since the first publication. Public comments were ended at 7:40 
p.m. 

Committee discussion: Rita Kozak disagreed with the amendment 
change proposed because it was piecemeal and lacked the 
comprehensive planning which we should promote. 

Ed Sjostrom supported the change as beneficial to locations like 
the Paragon ballroom. 

Joe Rohl supported the petition because he believed it would be 
better to have than to not include at this time. 

Rich Ruemmele opposed the action because it was a temporary 
approach to a larger process such as a comprehensive land use plan, 
and discussed it as serving a narrow interest. 

Joe Rohl commented that he changed his support to opposing the 
petition because of committee division over the subject. 

George Petaja criticized the lack of activity in 2 1/2 years of 
zoning during the time he as been on the committee. He said his 
proposal serves more than the few examples offered. He also said 
the timing discussion was ridiculous and wanted to act without 
waiting for the system for change to be created. He stated his 
reasons for sponsoring the amendment. 
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George Petaja moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the petition 
to amend the zoning code for light industrial in the business 
district. The motion was defeated 3-2. 

Jim Hulbert offered comments about the committee process and then 
discussed how other business zones could be created to handle 
private land uses. 

The County Surveyor appeared at 7:50 p.m. and answered a question 
about his report. Rita Kozak moved, second by George Petaja, to 
approve the vouchers. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith read the public notice for the hearing for Cheryl 
Moonen for a conditional use permit for a group day care for 
children. 

Jamie Fishback, Martell, 
discuss the day care plan. 
school age. 

Cheryl Moonen' s daughter appeared to 
The unit would serve infants until pre-

Steve Raith presented the application and attached letter. Jamie 
stated the size of the dwelling and bathrooms would determine the 
number of children. She said 10-15 children in each age group up 
to 3 groups would be cared for. 

Jerry Moonen discussed the facility and the training certification 
sought by his daughters. George Petaja asked about the registered 
nurse. Answer: the sick room was not a priority at his time - they 
had no nurse. steve Raith said the state waits to license or 
examine the facility until the County would permit it. Jamie 
Fishback stated that they would conform to any state requirements 
after they got permitted. steve listed some project dimensions of 
concern. Questions were asked and answered about the applicants 
understanding of the permit process or the development of the 
project. 

Public input was asked but nobody appeared to discuss the 
application. Steve Raith presented the staff report. He pointed 
out the facts needed to complete the staff evaluation and explain 
the proposal letter. Jim Hulbert recommended that the applicants 
contact Pierce County Human Services. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to table the application 
until more information could be prepared for future presentation. 
The fee for the hearing would be continued and the future meeting 
scheduled with contact from the applicant to Steve Raith. 
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Brad Sonnentag, Ellsworth Township appeared to seek approval for a 
4-lot certified survey map development. steve Raith presented the 
site visit report. He found no reason to deny approval. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the 
preliminary CSM plan concept presented by Brad Sonnentag. Motion 
passed. In answer to Brad's question, he was advised to contact 
Trimbelle Township to seek their approval according to town 
standards. 

Joe Rohl asked for discussion of the proposed county floodplain 
ordinance. The Corporation Counsel offered discussion points and 
offered to provide copies for review prior to the hearing. The 
hearing is set for September 15 at the Ellsworth Senior High 
auditorium. The final copy will be determined and reprints made so 
the ordinance includes prior corporation counsel's work on meeting 
the state model ordinance. The committee discussed presented 
material and instructed Corporation Counsel to be ready to present 
and answer questions about the proposed ordinance. George Petaja 
asked about the proposed map and steve Raith said he ordered more 
copies for the hearing. 

Diane Rehder, Trenton, said she resented the comments during the 
Committee session about "needing flak jackets for the hearing" or 
"treating the process as a joke".. George Petaja and Joe Rohl 
answered her comment about adopting the state model without 
amendments as the least restrictive effort by Pierce County, and a 
way to avoid tighter prohibitions of land use. Joe Rohl asked Mr. 
and Mrs. Rehder for their input to conducting the public hearing. 
Mr. Rehder had no specific changes to offer from the prior session. 
Mrs. Rehder endorsed a sign-up to discuss the issues. 

Jim Hulbert outlined the policy for publishing the proposed 
floodplain ordinance. Steve Raith offered the Rehder's a chance to 
obtain a final copy of the proposed ordinance for their ability to 
make copies. 

Jim Hulbert recommended that DNR and FEMA be officially invited to 
attend the meeting to demonstrate the county's work on adopting a 
floodplain ordinance and map. 

Bill Schroeder asked what purpose the hearing served. Joe Rohl 
answered that the hearing serves a public need rather than a legal 
requirement, due to the length of time since the prior hearing. 
Jim Hulbert characterized the county's action as offering the least 
restrictive ordinance required by the state. He also said that the 
county is mandated to adopt the minimum, but the option exists to 
customize the ordinance to fit local characteristics, or to be more 
restrictive than the State minimum. 
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Steve Raith offered that the floodplain land use is a zoning 
mechanism so it requires a public hearing rather than passed as 
state law, initially. 

Tom Tyler, Bay City resident, stated that the DNR doesn't appear to 
listen well to comments offered over the past 3 years. Discussion 
occurred about the frustration in dealing with the DNR when they 
change their rulings after first offered. 

Steve Raith presented discussion of the preliminary plat of phase 
I - Arbor Hills Homes by Elmer Miller, Spring Valley. The 
Committee discussed the review process, fee, and liability for 
approval of such a plat (CSM) outside of the county's jurisdiction. 
George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak, to approve the 
preliminary plat, subject to staff review and conditions from the 
surveyor or administrator. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith stated that the CSM's for Leo Karras and Roman Pechacek 
were not ready to approve. He detailed the problems with the 
Karras plat and property, including one-lot submissions for 
subdividing each lot as it's made. 

The meeting recessed at 9:25 p.m. - and reconvened at 9:35 p.m. 

George Petaja moved, Ed Sjostrom seconded to table the CSM 
approvals for the Leo Karras and Roman Pechacek CSM maps. Motion 
passed. 

Tom Jones III, Corporation Counsel, appeared to discuss the 
activity on the BRW contract. Some misunderstanding exists about 
the preparation and cost of maps. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to direct Jim Hulbert 
and Corporation Counsel to require the township maps to be prepared 
and approve $1700 to cover the costs. Discussion was about the 
options selected and how to determine who was correct. Motion 
failed 1-4. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak, to authorize the BRW 
negotiators to pursue production of county maps by townships, and 
if the minutes and tape show them as included to demand them; or if 
they were not included to authorize paying extra for them. Motion 
passed. 

Annilee Cain appeared to present an equipment purchase for computer 
network hardware and software, using sanitary and GIS funds. Joe 
Rohl added expert information obtained from an outside source, Bill 
Frederickson, who is knowledgeable about computers. Jim Hulbert 
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reminded that money is in the budget this year but unlikely to meet 
approval next year. Joe Rohl endorsed the records modernization 
aspect on a computer system. The staff was directed to refine the 
proposal for a future meeting. 

Budget discussions: The surveyor asked how th~ budget reductions 
were directed by Finance Committee. Joe Rohl discussed the 5,10, 
and 15 percent reduction scenarios, and asked what the surveyor's 
budget concerns were. He said less work would get done. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the 1994 Land 
Management budgets as developed for the Committee. 

Old Business: Jim Hulbert presented a request for Memorandum of 
Understanding regarding employment division of Greg Gappa's 
professional time between the Highway Department and Land 
Management Department. Jim Hulbert was directed to meet with 
Highway Department Commissioner to seek a division of engineer's 
time for the near future. 

Jim Hulbert said September 30 is the deadline for a Memorandum of 
Understanding for the Department from LMC and SWMB, per the Finance 
Committee minutes. He will add it to the agenda for joint board 
meeting on September 16th. Jim was directed to prepare a draft 
MOU. 

Jim Hulbert said that on July 21, Finance Committee minutes 
reflected a directive to pursue methods to increase Parkland 
Dedication Fees. Joe Rohl will discuss the issue with Ray 
Anderson. 

George Petaja moved, second by Joe Rohl, to direct the Department 
Head not to devote any staff time to review of Park Fees. During 
the motion, Joe Rohl turned over the Chair position to George 
Petaja. Motion passed. Joe Rohl resumed the Chair position. 

There was no new business. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak, to convene into closed 
session under WIS ss 19.85 (1) (g) with respect to litigation. Roll 
call vote: Sjostrom, yes; Petaja, yes; Ruemmele, yes: Kozak, yes; 
Rohl, yes. Motion passed and meeting convened into closed session 
at 10:15 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened into open session at 11:10 p.m. George 
Petaja moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to adjourn. The motion passed 
and the meeting adjourned at 11:11 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day of 
september, 1993, at 7:00 P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
Approve minutes of 8/25/93 

- Approve vouchers 
- Set next meeting dates 
- surveyor's report 
- Agenda revisions 

- Review and approve BRW contract 

- Request permission for temporary help for Land 
Management project 

- Discuss proposed amendments to Pierce County Floodplain 
Management Ordinance 

- Approve Farmland Preservation Agreements - Duane King 

- Discuss/approve revised service fees for the 
department 

- Discuss new County Engineer position 

- Old Business 

New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1)(g) which states: to confer with legal counsel 
for the governing body who is rendering oral andfor 
written advice with respect to litigation in which the 
governing body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard floodplain, FEMA, DNR, and Trenton Island. 

- Motion to reconvene into open session 

- Adjournment 

Wo ing today for a better tomorrow 
Pnnted on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

The Land Management Committee meeting was called to order by Joe 
Rohl in the County Board Room at 7:00 p.m. on September 8, 1993 
with members Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak, and Rich Ruemmele present. 

Staff members present were Steve Raith, Bob Sheffers. Other 
persons present were Dick Wilhelm, Tom Tyler, and Barry Barringer. 

Minutes of the August 25th meeting were read and approved. 

No new meeting dates were set. Dates of next meetings were 
announced as: September 15 (Public Hearing}; September 16 (Joint 
with SWMB}; and September 27, regular committee meeting. Rita 
Kozak moved, seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the voucherso 
Motion carried. 

Bob Sheffers presented the Surveyor's report. Rita"Kozak movedu 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the surveyor's report. 
Motion passed. 

Staff members Jim Hulbert and Corporation Counsel joined the, 
meeting. 

Agenda revision: Joe Rohl introduced old business as an appearance 
by Leo Karras, River Falls, to discuss a minor subdivision, South 
Valley Addition. Steve Raith presented the staff report. Leo 
Karras explained a detail map of the lots. Questions and answers 
were exchanged with staff and committee. George Petaja joined the 
meeting at 7:18 p.m. Steve Raith laid out a course of events for 
Karras to follow in staff approving 2 lots and the requirements for 
plat approval on future lot development. No action was taken. 

Other old business: Bob Sheffers appeared regarding the CSM of 
Roman Pechacek property on County Road FF near road reconstructiono 
He discussed the work done by F. Ogden for Pechacek to date. 

BRW contract discussion were presented by Jim Hulbert. He started 
. by saying that the 17 town plan maps were originally subtracted in 

committee negotiations when they cost $4800. The map work is now 
included per last meeting's authorization to include them at $1700. 
Jim Hulbert gave copies of the contract and asked about procedure 
with Finance Committee and Pierce County Board. Joe Rohl 
recommended a short presentation at the next County Board meeting 
for the inclusion in minutes and discussion. Rita Kozak moved, 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the final contract for BRW to 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
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LMC - 9/8/93 

complete a Comprehensive Land Management Plan. George Petaja asked 
Corporation Counsel to discuss contract changes from the 
negotiation meetings contract form. He discussed changes on a 
piece-by-piece basis. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert said he would notify the committee about Finance 
meeting where the BRW contract would be considered. Jim also asked 
about noticing the public about the comprehensive plan with the 
mailing insert in the tax statements. Discussion pro and con 
ensured, regarding perception by public as related to tax rates and 
reassessments. Jim Hulbert discussed public reaction at recently 
held township land use planing meetings. He noted some 
disagreements, especially about citizen members on the plan 
committee and also about the propriety of spending an amount 
exceeding $70,000. The committee discussed ways to keep the plan 
objectively-based and also the representation from different towns. 

Joe Rohl presented a request by Annilee Cain for a temporary worker 
to complete the property file conversion project. Jim Hulbert 
noted that money exists as the current year's budget shows. George 
Petaja moved, seconded by Rita Kozak, to approve request for 
additional temporary worker as requested. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith discussed proposed amendments to the Pierce County 
Floodplain Management Ordinance. He presented communications from 
Ruth Stern of Soil Conservation Service Department regarding flood 
control dams under that departments responsibility. Steve Raith 
distributed copies of the proposed zoning ordinance. Corporation 
Counsel offered no last-minute changes. 

steve Raith presented a Farmland Preservation Agreement by Duane 
and Leah King in Union Township. Rich Ruemmele moved, seconded by 
George Petaja, to approve the Duane and Leah King Farmland 
Preservation Agreement and send to the County Board. Motion 
passed. 

Jim Hulbert discussed department service fees and recommended that 
the zoning offic~ fees be doubled to increase revenues for 1994 and 
decrease subsidy of the department by taxpayers who don't use the 
zoning department. Joe Rohl requested that the list of fees be 
presented at the next LMC meeting for committee review. 

Jim Hulbert asked for discussion regarding the County Engineer 
position change for Greg Gappa. He said Greg only works 2 
daysfweek rather than full time at this point. Joe Rohl and George 
Petaja discussed Highway Committee meeting action on the Engineer 
change. Jim Hulbert said problems related to the change include 
delays in Uniform Numbering, GIS, and sanitary review. George 
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Petaja recommended that Jim Hulbert meet with Ross Christopherson 
of Highway Department to complete Memorandum of Understanding 
regarding Greg Gappa. Joe Rohl asked Jim Hulbert to seek a 
compromise with Highway Department to change the percent of 
responsibility to satisfy. Dick Wilhelm, County Board Chairman, 
advised the committee to settle the shared issue by having 
department supervisors meet and create a flexible arrangement. Joe 
Rohl agreed to discuss the situation at the next Highway Department 
meeting. 

There was no new business. 

The meeting recessed at 8:40 p.m. 

The meeting reconvened at 8:52 p.m. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak to convene into closed 
session under WIS ss 19.85 (1) (g) to confer with legal counsel with 
respect to litigation in which the governing body is or is likely 
to become involved with regard to floodplain, FEMA, DNR, and 
Trenton Island. Roll call vote: Ruemmele, yes; Petaja, yes; Kozak, 
yes; Petaja, yes. Motion passed and the meeting convened into 
closed session at 8:53 p.m. 

The meeting convened into open session at 9:54 p.m. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak to adjourn. The motion 
passed and the meeting adjourned at 9:55 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 27th day 
of September, 1993, at 7: 00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Announce next meeting date 
- Agenda revisions 

- Review/approve CSM lots for Leo Karras - River Falls 
Township 

- Discussion of mixed uses in Ag zone 

- Sharon Phillips to discuss Harvey Meier airport 

- Bill Holst, agent for Art Ulrich, to discuss clean 
fill site - Clifton Township 

- Discuss pending re-zone request by Bill Holst and 
Pierce County Highway Department to re-zone land 
from Ag to Industry in Sections 28,33, and 34 in 
Trenton Township 

- Review farmland preservation agreements for: Ivan 
Shafer, Shafer Acres, Inc., Richard Purdy and 
Maureen Ash, and Vernon Schoeder. 

- Travel request to WCCA Fall conference 

- Review proposed Floodplain Ordinance in regard to the 
hearings and approve final version for County Board 
action 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85(1) (g) which states to confer with legal counsel 
for the governing body who is rendering oral and/or 
written advice with respect to litigation in which the 
governing body is or is likely to become involved with 
regard to Trenton Island floodplain matters. 

Motion to reconvene into open session. 

- Adjournment 

Approved ---------------------------------------



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
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P.O. BOX 647 
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COMMITTEE MINUTES 

September 27, 1993 

The meeting was called to order by George Petaja at 7:10 p.m. 
in the County Board room with committee members Ed Sjostrom, George 
Petaja, Rich Ruemmele, and Rita Kozak present. 

Also present were staff members Jim Hulbert, Steve Raith and Tom 
Jones III. See list of other persons. 

Dates of the next meetings were announced as: 7:00 p.m. on October 
6th and 20th, and November 3rd and 17th. 

No agenda revisions were offered. 

Leo Karras and Jim Weber appeared to ask for approval on CSM lots 
for Mr. Karras. Steve Raith reviewed the parts of the zoning code 
which apply to minor subdivisions as proposed. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak, to approve the CSM 
presented as lots 33 and 34 by Leo Karras in the .. south Valley 
Addition. Motion passed. Mr. Karras asked about park land 
dedication versus fees and staff answered about county policy 
versus town policy regarding the preference. 

Steve Raith presented a discussion of mixed uses in an Ag Zone on 
land owned by Daryl and Vicki Boyd in Trenton Township. The permit 
is being sought to build a pole building for farm machinery storage 
and a custom woodshop business to build cabinets. Steve Raith 
reviewed the A-1 code which applies. He also read the code 
regarding home occupations. Mr. Boyd said the property would 
remain as an agricultural use. He also stated that he sells both 
wholesale and retail, is self-employed, and that the volume could 
grow into needing a commercially-zoned parcel. The Committee and 
staff discussed pros and cons about issuing the permit for building 
to house such a mixed use. Joe Rohl joined the meeting and took 
over the chair at 7:30 p.m. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to instruct the 
administrator to issue the permit to Daryl Boyd for a building in 
the Ag zone in Trenton Township where agricultural and home 
occupational uses will occur. The motion passed. 
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Sharon Phillips, Oak Grove, appeared to complain about alleged air 
strip activity at the Harvey Meier property in Oak Grove. She 
presented documents relative to flights, hangar use, and 
inspections which she alleges have occurred since July, 1990. She 
described her investigations of FAA and WIS DOT 
supervision/inspection activity which pertain to this site. She 
also showed documents. 

Mark Kinders, Clifton Township, appeared to discuss the air plane 
activity at the Tegeler property near his house. He said that 
increased activity at Tegeler's relates to increased activity at 
the Meier location. He asked for the Committee to take action'to 
send a message about air activity in Pierce County to pilots who 
may be abusing'air traffic laws. 

Joe Rohl added discussion about his familiarity with the Tegeler 
property. Bud Phillips, Oak Grove, appeared to express concern 
about air traffic so close to his house where his disabled wife is 
confined. 

Joe Rohl discussed sending letters to the governmental agencies 
involved and copies/letters to Harvey Meier. 

Bill Schroeder asked about the closed/open status at Harvey 
Meier's. Joe Rohl discussed prior committee actions. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, that letters be sent to 
FAA, WIS DOT and Harvey Meier regarding the closure of his airport 
in 1990. Motion passed. 

Bill Holst appeared to discuss a clean fill site on Arthur Ulrich 
property in Clifton Township. He described the location and 
submitted a sketch of the location. He described the fill at the 
site as proposed to be demolition concrete. staff and Committee 
discussed a related example handled by the Board of Adjustment for 
Mark Larson, also in Clifton Township. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, seconded by Rita Kozak, to recommend to Board 
of Adjustment to approve the clean fill site application by Bill 
Holst for Arthur Ulrich in Clifton Township, contingent upon 
recommended approval by engineer and administrator of intended 
operation. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith presented a pending re-zone request by Bill Holst and 
the Pierce County Highway Department from Agriculture to Industry 
in Trenton Township. Joe Rohl and Bill Holst discussed intended 
uses and future industrial prospects adjacent to a working 
railroad. Bill Warnar, PCEDC, appeared to support the request on 
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behalf of a prospective manufacturer. The re-zone request hearing 
has been published and will be held at a future meeting of the 
Board of Adjustment. 

George Petaja moved, seconded by Rita Kozak, to approve the 
extensions of Farmland Preservation Agreements presented by staff 
for: Maureen Ash and Richard Purdy; Marian & Vernon Schoeder; 
Shafer Acre, Inc.; and Delores and Ivan Shafer. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith presented a travel request to attend the WCCA Fall 
Conference. Rita Kozak moved, second by George Petaja, to approve 
the travel request to WCCA Conference. Motion passed. 

Tom Jones, III, appeared to discuss the proposed Floodplain 
Ordinance for final version approval following the hearing and 
preceding the County Board meeting. He explained his research into 
the questions surfaced at the hearing about differences from the 
DNR model ordinance. The Committee discussed correspondence and 
other input from interested parties about final form language. 

Steve Raith added a letter to the record from Pierce County Land 
Conservation Department regarding three water control structures 
and the required flood hazard reports required for the adjacent 
floodplain areas. He asked for input to respond to their remarks 
on a timely basis in view of the impending consideration of an 
ordinance passing. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rita Kozak, to forward the proposed 
Floodplain Ordinance to the County Board with an attached letter 
about changes recommending its approval. Motion passed. 

No old business was offered. 

New business: Joe Rohl presented discussion about a public hearing 
requested by a Clifton land owner, Paul Mosby, where a variance was 
mistakenly delayed due to publication mistakes. Joe Rohl proposed 
a fee refund·to the individual. Committee and staff discussed 
options. Tom Jones, III, reported on recent discussions with Mr. 
Mosby about attempts to remedy the timing problems. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by George Petaja, to have staff send Paul 
Mosby a letter of apology for the publication mistake and explain 
that the office process would be reviewed. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith presented information about Trenton Island land and tax 
values as well as parcel listings. George Petaja commended Jim 
Hulbert, Steve Raith and staff for their preparation of those 
documents. 
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Rich Ruemmele moved seconded by Rita Kozak, to adjourn. Motion 
passed and the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNT-Y WISCONSIN 
··~·)EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~ONING OFFICE 

P.O. BOX 647 
··~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 
, 715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Joint Land Management Committee and Highway 
Department Committee meeting on the 30th day of September, 1993, 
at 6:30 p.m. at the Highway Department Building, Hwy 65, Ellsworth, 
WI. 

AGENDA 

6:30 p.m. - Call to order 
- Agenda revisions 

- Discuss separation of Surveyor and Engineer from the 
Land Management Department 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

-:-._Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

MINUTES OF JOINT HIGHWAY AND LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

September 30, 1993 

The meeting was called to order by Steve Schoeder at 6:30 p.m. on 
September 30, 1993 at the Pierce County Highway Building. Present 
were George Petaja, Tom Bengtson, Lloyd Yanisch, Steve Schoeder, Ed 
Sjostrom, and Rich Ruemmele. 

Also present were staff members: Jim Hulbert, Greg Gappa, Ross 
Christopherson. Others persons attending were Opal Oarr and Or. 
Berggren. 

There were no agenda revisions. 

The first business was separation of the county engineer and 
surveyor from the Land Management Department. Discussion occurred 
regarding percent of time used, duties to perform, and reporting. 
George Petaja and Jim Hulbert presented their ideas for Greg Gappa 
to be reporting as a Land Management Department employee 80-90 
percent of the time. Jim Hulbert questioned if the arrangement set 
up in- -previous Highway, Land Management Department, and Finance 
committee meetings was being used. He also spoke toward unifying 
GIS, Land Management, and SWM functions to save money and get more 
work done. He referred to longer LMO projects which are being 
accomplished by multi-county organizations. Jim Hulbert discussed 
the 1991 Land Records Modernization plan. He urged that 2 area 
surveyors be placed on a department overseeing committee if a 
separated surveyor department is formed. He criticized taking land 
management activities away from land management and zoning 
functions in the LMO. 

Steve Schoeder characterized the meeting as a discussion 
opportunity. He also mentioned January 1 as a better time to 
switch engineer from Highway budget to LMD budget. Steve Schoeder 
and Ross Christopherson agreed that 20 percent of engineer's time 
would serve well for next year's Highway Department needs. Jim 
Hulbert agreed and went on to point out catch-up activities on GIS, 
911, soil testing and records. 

The next discussion turned to supervision and budgeting of the 
county surveyor. Subjects were raised about multi-county 
activities, access to records, and public assistance to people 
interested in land management data. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Greg Gappa supported that the engineer position best served Pierce 
County when reporting to Land Management Department. He agreed 
that cross-referenced information is better organized and handled 
less expensively that way. 

Jim Hulbert said Pierce County's GPS/GIS was ahead of most counties 
due to our work from Eric Felt and the use of hardware and software 
already owned by the Land Management Department. Dr. Berggren 
asked if Personnel Committee can help coordinate this. 

Lloyd Yansich moved, second by Tom Bengtson, to approve an 80 % 
Land Management, 20 % Highway time share of the county engineer 
with the use of an Memorandum of Understanding to that effect. 
Discussion was agreeable to January 1 being the budget change date 
and in 1994, Land Management Department will charge back the 20% to 
Highway for their engineer time. Motion passed. 

No old business or new business was offered. 

George Petaja moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to adjourn. Motion 
passed and the meeting adjourned at 7:10 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNT-¥ WISCONSIN 
··m·DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

.. ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

{715) 273~3531- Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day of 
October at 7: oo p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. Call to order 
-Approve minutes of 9/8/93 and 9/27/93 

Approve vouchers 
- Set next meeting date 
- Surveyor's report 
- Agenda revisions 

- Discuss implementation of comprehensive planning 
process 

- Discussfapprove CSM for Roman Pechacek 

- Discuss work plan and Memorandum of Understanding for 
Land Records Modernization and GPS work 

- Discuss/approve zoning amendment allowing light 
industry in business zone 

- Request permission to refill Zoning Secretary position 

- Discussfapprove property tax inserts 

- Discuss position description for Department 
Administrator 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS SS 
19.85 (1) (g) which states: to confer with legal counsel 
for the governing body who is rendering oral andfor 
written advice regarding strategy to be adopted with 
respect to litigation in which the governing body is or 
is likely to become involved regarding Trenton Island 
floodplain matters. 
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MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

October 6, 1993 

The Land Management Committee was called to order by George Petaja 
at 7:07 p.m. in the County Board room on October 6, 1993, with LMC 
members Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom and Rich Ruemmele. 
Also present were staff members, Jim Hulbert, steve Raith, Bob 
Sheffers, and see attached list for others. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded Ed Sjostrom, to approve the minutes of 
9/8/93 and 9/27/93 meetings. Motion passed. Rita Kozak moved, 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to approve vouchers. 

Dates of future meetings were set at 7:00 p.m. on December 1 and 
December 15, 1993. 

The surveyor's report was presented by Bob Sheffers. He discussed 
monument work in Hartland Township and answered questions about 
repairs to monuments in Trenton Township. Rita Kozak moved, second 
by Ed Sjostrom, to approve surveyor's report. Motion passed. 

Bob Sheffers also discussed a letter about parcels in Maiden Rock 
Township with corners in dispute between two private surveyor's. 
The writer, Norbert Rehder, requested a determination by county 
surveyor to resolve the location of corner dispute. He recommended 
remonumentation for the surrounding area to make sure of the field 
work and stated it could cost up to $2,000 to complete. Bob 
Sheffers discussed the pros and cons, related cases, and the 
departments responsibility to give public assistance in disputes. 
The LMC directed the surveyor to contact both surveyors and report 
to the next meeting with a proposal to remedy the request. 

Agenda revisions: closed session was deleted. 

Bill Weber of BRW appeared to discuss implementation of 
comprehensive planning process. He requested a one-day drive 
around the county with Jim Hulbert to view, photograph, and record 
a broad lay-out of county geography. He also proposed a separate 
day with Jim to load up on broad categories of facts and features 
about the county. He also proposed timing and content of meetings 
for contact with citizen committee as well as the survey 
construction. Jim Hulbert reviewed county board action taken to 
set up a Steering Committee as proposed by Supervisor Truax. 
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Marilyn Hayman, from Maiden Rock, asked about content and purpose 
of a citizen advisory committee versus the County Board intentions 
to name a separate County Plan Committee. George Petaja answered 
that 1 (citizen) per township was the original plan, but recent 
references have been about 2 (citizens) per township. The 
Committee discussed citizen selection and the general desire to 
attract public participation to all of the local meetings. An 
Advisory meeting was set for 7:30 p.m. on October 28, and for 
survey issues, .local discussion meetings were set for 7:30 p.m. on 
November 9, 10, 15, and 16. Another meeting to discuss committee 
design and activities was set for 10:00 a.m. on october 12 and is 
to include the County Board Chair and interested supervisors. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Town Chair, added comments about delaying 
public meetings to permit town board discussion and appointments. 
In response, the meetings were rescheduled to: October 15 at 7:30 
p.m., organizational meeting; and issue meetings on November 29, 
December 2, 6, and 9. 

Rick and Roman Pechacek appeared to discuss a CSM in Clifton 
Township. Steve Raith presented maps and discussed survey reports. 
Rick Pechacek asked for clarification of questions or problems with 
the CSM being accepted by the county. Discussion followed 
regarding intervening changes to the right-of-way and lot sizes. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak, to approve the CSM #624 
contingent upon County surveyor approving surveying work by Frank 
Ogden, and including attached covenants. Motion passed. Rick 
Peckacek requested a release of documents from the Land Management 
Department to Frank Ogden, and Steve Raith will provide the pieces 
needed. 

The meeting recessed at 8:27 p.m. and reconvened at 8:40 p.m. 

Bob Sheffers appeared to discuss GPS activity by Pierce county as 
it ties in with River County RC & D. Differences in survey 
requirements will need to be resolved to coordinate multi-county 
activities. This will require a Memorandum of Understanding to 
standardize all phases and specs. He characterized the process as 
"hurry up and wait" regarding agreements between counties, WI DOT, 
and Wisconsin Land Information Board. He mentioned a grants 
meeting on October 25 which should help answer coordinating 
problems. 

Jim Hulbert discussed conversations with St. Croix and Dunn county 
Land Planners. He referred to questions answered at a prior 
meeting including WI DOT and attended by Eric Felt and himself. He 
understood Greg Gappa to say today that GPS money should be applied 
to start monument activity and try to resolve precision questions 
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in coordination with adjoining counties. He also asked for 
clarification of who will head Land Records Modernization and make 
these coordinations. Bob Sheffers stated that GPS is part of 
surveying. He admitted that he was working in parallel with Land 
Records Modernization but without information-sharing. 

Jim Hulbert and Bob Sheffers debated the control of Land Records 
and also the costs being within budget or exceeding GPS. 

Jim Hulbert was directed to provide a recommendation at the next 
LMC meeting after coordinating discussion with Greg Gappa and Bob 
Sheffers. 

Next item was the discussion of the amendment allowing light 
industry in the business zone. The Committee debated the propriety 
of approving the amendment. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to table the question of 
the amendment regarding light industry zoning amendment until legal 
opinion and Joe Rohl could attend. Motion passed 3-1. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Mary Jo Hollister, Zoning Secretary, had 
resigned. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve request to 
refill Zoning Secretary position. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert presented a property tax insert to inform tax payers 
about solid waste recycling and comprehensive land use planning. 
The Committee noted typo errors. Rich Ruemmele moved, second by 
Rita Kozak, to approve the tax inset for comprehensive land use 
planning notice, with corrections for typo errors. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert distributed existing and proposed position descriptions 
for Department Administrator. The committee will schedule 
discussion with approval for next LMC meeting. 

Old Business: Jim Hulbert discussed the Time study project as 
being delayed for coordination by Pete Weinberg's computer use. 
Outside proposals grew from $300 to $3,000, so that would be cost 
prohibitive. He said that a program needs to be written to compile 
reports from data. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to table action on time 
study reporting until a future meeting with Joe Rohl attending. 
Motion passed. 
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New Business: The Committee considered memos from Greg Gappa for 
equipment and temporary employees for GIS work. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to approve request for 
purchase of two work station stools from the appropriate time item 
budget at a cost of $189.04 each and forward request to Finance 
Committee. Motion passed. 

Rita Kozak moved, second by Rich ruemmele, to approve request and 
send to Finance Committee a proposal to hire a temporary employee 
to help complete database sheets for E911 system. Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert reported an auto accident involving the department 
vehicle he drives. He discussed mechanical problems in addition. 
The Highway Department has a car to sell - we may be interested in 
buying. The Administrator was directed to contact Highway 
commissioner about timing and price of the vehicle. 

Jim Hulbert reported a site visit from a complaint about water 
pollution which turned out to be iron-based bacteria. A side issue 
is that this location is a DNR target site to buy for wild and 
scenic preservation and that public notification of their action is 
pending. 

Jim Hulbert reported an idea from George Petaja about compiling an 
endangered species list for Pierce County. It required 

. confidentiality and should- Ee for county and state agency· use only. 

George Petaja supported the proposal with an example from his 
professional experience. DNR and county lists exist to an accuracy 
location of quarter-quarter sections. This is also complicated by 
differences in lists and dates of observation. George Petaja 
encouraged University involvement to implement data base 
generation. Jim Hulbert cautioned about time needed, computer 
space and other expenses. George Petaja asked for a meeting with 
DNR's Kris Belling and UW-RF Biology Department - he added that he 
may do some private work on that issue. 

Jim Hulbert addressed accountability problems with the county 
surveyor related to reporting, vouchers, and contacts with other 
committees outside of LMC. He recommended either an RFP for county 
surveyor or a separate overseeing committee including other county 
surveyors to direct county surveying work. He was frustrated by 
the lack of coordination at meetings, reports, evaluations and 
other problems related to his supervising the surveyor position. 
The Committee discussed the situation. Jim Hulbert suggested that 
the Committee ask Regional Planing to help design an RFP to hire 
surveyor help with an informed process. The Department Head was 
directed to accomplish that activity and to stipulate in the 
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information that private work was not to be performed in the County 
if Pierce County was also paying the same person. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Rita Kozak, to adjourn. Motion 
passed. The meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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JJIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"nDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 12th day 
of October, 1993, at 1:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

1:00 p.m. - - Call to order 

- - Organization of Citizen Advisory Committee structure 
and appointments 

- - Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
_,,DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANA'-A.&.:JJ.u . .a.:., ..... 

ZONING OFFICE . N .· .• 

P.O. BOX 647 APPR 
~~ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 Signature -,~F=t-~::::a:::......:?.:;£~ 

MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

October 12, 1993 

The meeting was called to order in the County Board Room at 1:05 
p.m. by George Petaja. 

Present were Land Management Committee members: Ed Sjostrom, Rita 
Kozak, George Petaja, and Rich Ruemmele. Also present were: Jim 
Hulbert, Dick Traux, and Opal Darr. 

The Committee met to discuss the organization of the Citizen 
Advisory Committee. George Petaja asked Dick Traux for 
clarification of a motion passed at the County Board meeting to 
compose a Citizen Advisory Committee for the Comprehensive Land Use 
Plan with both Land Management Committee and County Board members. 
He related advice from Dick Wilhelm about the committee 
composition. 

Dick Traux said that the idea is to avoid causing laws or policies 
to be caught up with. internal bureaucracy. The committee should 
also include access and participation by representatives of all 
townships. He said that a prospective committee chair has been 
contacted and would be recommended by the County Board Chair. The 
motions intent would include two LMC members, one being the 
Committee Chair. 

He characterized the process as being less inbred if the Plan is 
supervised by a committee separated from the LMC. In answer to 
questions, Dick Traux stated that: 

1. The County Board Chair would appoint town representatives at 
the recommendations of each town. 

2. There would be 4 county board members and 4 citizens on the 
proposed Steering Advisory Committee. 

3. The total committee would be 4 county board members and 21 
total citizen members. 

George Petaja objected to the action sought by the motion because 
of dual committee supervision and also the cumbersome aspects he 
anticipates. 

Jim Hulbert objected to the notion that the LMC structure would be 
seen as "screwing up the planning process". He also opposed a 
group size as large as 21 members due to size alone. He said that 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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the recently authorized contract may be voided by the supervision 
of a committee different from the LMC. 

Dick Traux defended his proposal as needed for independence in 
developing both a plan and legislation. Jim Hulbert debated the 
point. Committee members questioned the change of authority to 
supervise the plan and also adding of a separate layer to the 
completion of the process. 

Jim Hulbert suggested a blend of 17 town representatives with 2 
separate county board members to advise the LMC. Dick Traux said 
that he did not want to decrease citizen activity in planning. 
Rich Ruemmele indicated willingness of LMC to spend extra time on 
the comprehensive land use plan. Dick Traux reiterated support for 
the proposed Steering Committee that is independent of LMC. Dick 
indicated Dean Hauschildt, past mayor of Prescott, would chair the 
committee. George Petaja indicated that a city resident would not 
go over well with township citizens. Ed Sjostrom indicated that 
citizens will view an extra committee with suspicion. 

Jim Hulbert said that dates, that were recently set, for public 
hearing may need to be rescheduled. George Petaja said that there 
is no reason for the existing LMC to exist if that committee can't 
be trusted. Dick Traux indicated that would be an extreme measure. 

There was a recess from 1:37 p.m. to 1:41 p.m. 

Jim Hulbert stated the State statutes 59.97 - says the Zoning 
Agency shall direct preparation of a county development plan. 
George Petaja encouraged the county board participation because of 
complications, however giving the department two masters would only 
further complicate the process. Jim Hulbert agreed that citizen 
advisory committee would give assistance. Jim Hulbert asked if 
this is personally directed at him and his participation. Dick 
Traux said this was not part of his motion. George Petaja 
suggested leaving the LMC in charge of the public hearings, and 
encouraged the County Board members to participate. 

Dick Traux said the proposed group (Steering Committee) is involved 
to assist planning; not to take the place of LMC. They (Steering 
Committee) are to report their findings to the LMC which will 
accept or reject the findings. Ed Sjostrom does not see the need 
or purpose for a Steering Committee - the townships will tell the 
LMC how they feel about issues. 

The proposed Steering Committee does not, according to Jim Hulbert, 
have legal authority to direct this process. No letters have gone 
out to the townships. Dick Traux is willing to consider 
alternatives; he is not trying to remove responsibility/sense of 
direction from LMC. · 
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Ed Sjostrom moved, second by Rita Kozak to adjourn at 1:50 p.m. 

Submitted by Rich Ruemmele and Rita Kozak 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE . 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 20th day 
of October at 7:00 p.m. in the A..lffi'EX ROOM, lower level of 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

AMENDED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 

Approved: 

- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of 10/6/93 AND 10/12/93 
- Announce next meeting date 

- Discuss/approve amendments to proposed Floodplain 
Zoning Ordinance 

- Discussion of County Board's mandate on the 
successful implementation of planning process 

- Discuss/approve Memorandum of Understanding for 
GPS work and work plan for Land Records Modernization 

- Discuss/approve zoning amendment al!ow~ng light 
industry in business zone 

- Discuss RFP procedure for county surveyor 

- Approve Farmland Preservation for Calvin & Dorcas 
Jennings - Clifton Twp. 

- Discuss GIS networking 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 232 Signature-?:or--+::;.....;::,'1'--7~-;..._,;~ 

Date ---+-l--c....J---J---r-----

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES 

October 20, 1993 

The Land Management Committee meeting was called to order by George 
Petaja in the courthouse annex room at 7:08 p.m. Present were LMC 
members: George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, and Rich Ruemmele. staff 
members present: Jim Hulbert, Bob Sheffers, Greg Gappa, and see 
attached list. 

No agenda revisions were made. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the minutes 
of October 6 and October 12, 1993. Motion passed. 

Meeting dates of future meetings were announced as: 
joint LMC and ~WMB on October 26; 
regular LMC on November 3; 
organizational meeting for the comprehensive plan on November 15; 
regular LMC on November 17; 
public hearings on comprehensive plan on November 29, Dec. 2, 6, & 
9th 
regular LMC meetings on December 1 and 15. 

Tom Jones discussed amendments to proposed Floodplain Zoning 
Ordinance as reported in a mailing to committee members. He 
recommended that the LMC adopt the DNRmodel ordinance as published 
for the Pierce County Floodplain Zoning Ordinance without changes. 
In response to a question, Tom Jones indicated that a potential 
gray area exists in the model regarding the determination of 
property improvement values, particularly where additions to 
buildings are being valued. He said that future amendments andfor 
policy position by the LMC could deal with this need for 
interpretation. Also in response to. a question, Tom Jones 
indicated that the model ordinance would also be ready to apply to 
floodplains in Pierce County away from the Mississippi River area. 

Diane Rehder, from Trenton, asked if the ordinance will apply 
equally to "flash flood areas" since these areas incur more 
expensive emergency responses. Answer: yes. Brad Smith, from 
Trenton, asked if all changes recommended at public hearing were in 
the 1993 version. Answer: many of the changes will be made by 
adopting the July 1991 model ordinance published by DNR. Another 
question came in about the 50% repair rule and how it would apply. 
Answer: unknown and subject to interpretation by law. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Brad Smith continued to ask specific questions about the proposed 
ordinance concerning the operation of his business. 

Joe Rohl arrived and assumed his duties as Chair of the Committee. 

Brad smith asked for clarification regarding his business as 
"functionally dependent on waterfront location." This would depend 
on a legal interpretation. 

Bob Rehder wanted to insert language to admit that the County 
adopts the ordinance because of mandates by DNR. Response by 
Committee was that it is a "county-wide" ordinance. Joe Rohl 
suggested we could insert that we have to meet DNR and FEMA 
requirements. Diane Rehder asked about amounts of fines for 
violations. Jim Hulbert stated that fines in zoning ordinances in 
Pierce County range from $10 to $200 and each day is a separate 
violation. 

Motion by George, second by Ed Sjostrom to adopt DNR model 
floodplain ordinance of July 1991, and recommend to county Board, 
and include fines of $10 to $200. Unanimous vote. 

Jim Hulbert introduced topic of Citizen Advisory Committee (CAC). 
Joe Rohl has put together some thoughts. Joe had a problem with 
2 advisory committees. The most effective alternative is a CAC 
which fully represents township interests, and townships were 
promised this. 

Donna Wilkens added that at the County Board meeting, she didn't 
have impression that she was voting for another layer of 
supervision over the process. She felt township committee as set 
up is the most desired mechanism. She has a problem with a city 
person serving as the chair on a township planning committee. 

Joe Rohl said entire County Board should be involved as they can 
be, as they can fit time for. Every County Board member can 
participate in the process. Will want County Board to act on this 
committee proposal again. 

Opal Darr said she discussed the new committee format with some 
township people and she said Martell Township Planning Chair, Gary 
Rohl, said that Martell To~ship was opposed, and wanted to keep 
the former township CAC. Opal likes the original plan best. The 
county Land Management Committee has 3 county board members already 
on it. 

Joe Rohl said guidance should come from townships, no preconceived 
plans from staff or the LMC. 
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Jim Hulbert added that the originally proposed democratic process 
.will allow townships to pick what they want, and vote on it. If 
they don't like it they can vote against it, drop out of it, and 
even drop out of zoning. 

Rob Chambers, Clifton Township, represents Clifton Township 
Planning Commission, wants to know what is going on in the County. 
He wants to know who other advisory committee was. 

Dick Truax, County Board Supervisor, said that it was his idea to 
incorporate a different structure. He said citizens he talked to 
wanted a committee of 4 supervisors and 4 citizens. There are no 
hidden agendas. Thought LMC was too overworked to expect them to 
devote full attention to the plan. This would be a major 
undertaking. Was recommended to County Board so that a core group 
could be formed. The County Board Chair is now forming a separate 
committee. The new committee can act more independently of Land 
Management staff, than the Land Management Committee does. 

Dick Truax has talked to Dick Wilhelm about this twice since the 
County Board meeting. Dick Truax did not want to be on the 
committee. Opal Darr asked if new 8 member CAC had ultimate 
authority to recommend plan and Dick answered: yes, new CAC would 
work with consultant to recommend a plan to LMC for recommendation 
to County Board. 

Rob Chambers stated that Clifton Township recommends that no 
outside group shall be formed that could over-ride or ignore 
township needs. Rob said this outside committee would have the 
authority to over-ride the township. 

Joe Rohl said that we have to sell the process to 17 townships, and 
this newly proposed process is viewed with suspicion and townships 
don't want it. George and Joe said the newly proposed process 
would not work. New committee could not act independently of LMC 
or staff. Must work together. 

Jim Hulbert said the County Board has all ready appointed the LMC 
to handle planning and zoning. If County Board doesn't like staff 
or think that staff can't do the job, they have to hold staff 
accountable. The LMC is also held accountable. In addition 
Chapter 59.97 of the State Statutes prohibits another body from 
assuming planning functions other than the designated County 
Planing ang_ Zoning Committee. Besides the contract has already 
been signed designating duties to the LMC as the overseeing 
committee. If a new committee is formed, the contract may have to 
be renegotiated for any modifications. Joe Rohl said that he felt 
that the new plan would hamper or destroy the process. 
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George Petaja suggested we bring this up again before County Board 
as an agenda item. Jim Hulbert suggested a compromise of 2 or 4 
county board members on the original CAC made up of the township 
representatives. George said he doesn't want another supervisory 
committee. 

Donna Wilkens asked how Dick Truax could find 4 people with no 
vested interest that would be acceptable to all townships. Dick 
admitted that it may be difficult to find one person acceptable to 
all townships. Joe said it must be up to the County Board. 

George said people on the LMC have committed themselves to the 
project. Every LMC member feels strongly about participating in 
the process. 

The Board took a 5 minute recess. 

Greg Gappa discussed GPS plan, discussed WIS DOT's monumentation 
standards as compared to ours, DOT's RFP and technical assistance. 
Greg was directed to amend MOU from regional association and to 
bring it back on November 3. The amendment to reflect Greg and Bob 
Sheffers's proposal. 

George moved that Greg and Bob 
level 3 standards. Ed seconded. 

develop RFP for GPS based on DOT 
Motion carried. 

George directed Jim to check into Finance Committee's move to make 
GPS account nonlapsing. Jim expressed concern if this was the 
money from Register of Deeds and how it affects program. 

Jim asked Greg and Bob to prepare a written GIS/land records 
modernization plan to tie everything together with dollar amounts 
and a yearly time line. Committee concurred. Jim asked that the 
plan be prepared by November 17 meeting and that Greg indicate when 
we would apply for the grant. 

George moved to take light industry zoning amendment off the table. 
Ed Sjostrom seconded the motion. 

George moved to approve the ordinance. Ed seconded. Jim asked 
that thermoforming of plastics be reinserted into the ordinance as 
an example of prohibited light industrial use because of potential 
for odors and air pollution. 

George _moved to reinsert thermoforming of plastics back into 
prohibited examples of light industry in the business zone as a 
conditional use. Second by Ed. Votes on the amendment and the 
original motion. Motions carried. 
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Jim discussed regional planning work on County surveyor research 
like position descriptions, contracts, lines of authority and so 
on. Bob Sheffers asked that he be kept informed of the process. 

Motion by Ed, second by George to approve Farmland Preservation 
agreement for Calvin and Dorcus Jennings, Clifton Township. Motion 
carried. 

Greg discussed GIS networking and Unix based system. We need to be 
on a common platform for interacting. 

Joe asked Dick Truax about the possibility of Finance passing a 
motion to approve. Dick said he couldn't speak for entire Finance 
Committee, but should be working on something compatible with real 
networking capabilities. Anxious to move ahead, but we should be 
moving in the best direction. 

Dick said LMC should encourage staff to visit with Register of 
Deeds in Waukesha County. 

George moved to approve to forward to Finance Committee. Asked 
Dick to pay special attention to the proposals of data.sharing 
plans. Perhaps money from private sector would be coming sooner 
than later. Second by Ed. Motion passed. 

Staff was directed to put Bob Sheffers on agenda for November 3 for 
corner dispute. 

Jim asked about replacing vehicle because of poor shape of 
Department car. Motion by George to spend $500 on Bob Hines car 
and put the Olds out on bids after insurance settlement. The car 
telephone should go out on bid too. Second by Ed. Motion carried. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele and Jim Hulbert 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND~~....,.,.. ... ~ .... 
PLANNING OFFICE J~£ 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Land Management Committee and 
the Solid Waste Management Board on Tuesday, October 26, 1993 at 
6:30 p.m. in the ANNEX ROOM, lower level of Courthouse, Ellsworth, 
WI. 

AGENDA 

6:30 p.m. - Call to order 

Discussfapprove position description of 
Department Administrator 

Discussion of time study 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation 
data of any public ·employee over which the govern
mental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
responsibility, for the annual performance evaluation 
of Department Administrator 

Motion to reconvene into open session 

Old Business 

New Business 

Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERCE. COUNTY WISCONSIN 
onDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 333 

JOINT - LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE/SOLID 

October 26, 1993 

The meeting was called to order by Dick Wilhelm in the courthouse 
annex room at 6:40 p.m. Members present, were: Ed Sjostrom, Rich 
Ruemmele, George Petaja, Joe Rohl, Opal Darr, Walter Schade, Don 
Johnson, Dick Wilhelm, Barry Barringer. Also present was - Jim 
Hulbert. 

The first item was to discuss and approve the position description 
of the Department Administrator. Joe Rohl moved, seconded by 
George Petaja, to approve the amended position description for the 
Department Administrator and forward the recommended description to 
the Personnel Committee. The motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert discussed the time-study program in use. by the 
department. He said that the software programming needed to 
analyze the data would cost $3,000 per quote by a vendor. He also 
said that he and staff were not making reports in recent weeks 
because of the lack of a computer program to organize the data. 

The Committee accepted his recommendation to suspend the data 
recording until software could be obtained at a lower cost. 

George Petaja moved, seconded by Rita Kozak, to move into closed 
session under WIS SS 19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body has 
jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for the annual 
performance evaluation of Department Administrator. Roll call 
vote: Ruemmele, yes; Schade, yes; Sjostrom, yes; Petaja, yes; 
Johnson, yes; Barringer, yes; Darr, yes; Kozak, yes; Wilhelm, yes. 
The motion passed and the meeting adjourned·into closed session at 
6:48 p.m. 

Joe Rohl moved, seconded 
performance evaluation for 
passed. 

by George 
Department 

Petaja, to approve the 
Administrator. Motion 

The meeting reconvened into open session at 7:05 p.m. 

Old Business: Jim Hulbert discussed the letter sent to Harvey 
Meier regarding the operation of his airport. After discussion of 
minutes and intent of the motion made, Joe Rohl directed Jim 
Hulbert to send a letter to Harvey.Meier to convey the intent of 
the motion. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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New Business: George Petaja discussed a meeting upcoming by Solid 
Waste Management Board with Roger Swanson, Ed Hass, Greg Andrews of 
OW-Extension, regarding available funding from DNR. 

Joe Rohl discussed communications from Beth Raebel seeking action 
on her zoning dispute. 

Rita Kozak moved, seconded by Opal Darr, to adjourn. 
passed. The meeting adjourned -at 7:15 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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PIERCE COUNTY \\t ISCONSIN 
")EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~ONING OFFICE . 
P.O. BOX 647 
%·~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 
,715) 273-3531 -Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 3rd qay of 
November, 1993, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Surveyors report 
- Approve minutes of 10/20/93 
- Approve vouchers 

7:30 p.m. - Pierce County Highway Department and Wm. Holst -
for a zoning map amendment from A - Agriculture to 
I - Industry, Trenton Township 

Approved: 

- Discuss status and issuance of permits that have been 
on hold or pending on Trenton Island 

- Discussion of floodplain planning activities by 
Mississippi River Regional Planing Commission 

- Discuss corner dispute in Maiden Rock Township with 
County Surveyor 

- Discuss enforcement policies and citation authority 

- Discuss Jack Ross rezone amendment in Trenton Township 

- Discuss MOU with regional association concerning GPS 

- Discussjapprove secretary staffing plan 

-Discuss proposal for·a meeting secretary 

- Request reimbursement for Intermediate WordPerfect 
training and mileage 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

~journment 
1 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

MINUTES OF LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

November 3, 1993 

The Land Management Committee meeting was called to order by Joe 
Rohl at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board Room on November 3, 1993. LMC 
members present were: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, and 
Rich Ruemmele. Also present were staff members Jim Hulbert, Steve 
Raith, Bob Sheffers, and attached list. 

Agenda revisions: Surveyor's report regarding Maiden Rock Township 
was moved up. 

Surveyor appeared without written report to discuss a survey 
dispute in Maiden Rock Township, Section 15, over a . 60 foot 
difference of opinion. He reported on his review of documentation 
with both surveyors involved. He asked for Committee direction to 
solve the problem. The dispute would take extensive work.over 
$2000 estimated cost. Neither disputing surveyor will change his 
report. Committee discussed alternatives which all seem to point 
to a deadlock unless Bob Sheffers makes a determining survey. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by George Petaja, to direct the County 
surveyor to stand off of making any determination in the Maiden 
Rock dispute until a more compelling reason to do it comes in. 
Motion passed. 

Ed Sjostrom moved, second by George Petaja, to approve minutes of 
October 20, 1993 meeting. Motion passed. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve vouchers 
presented. Motion passed. 

Meeting dates: Jim Hulbert proposed moving the next LMC meeting 
from 11-15-93 to 11-22-93 to accommodate the Comprehensive Planning 
Committee discussion. Committee agreed to reset meeting date to 
November 22, 1993 .• 

The meeting recessed at 7:25 p.m. and reconvened at 7:30 p.m. 

Joe Rohl announced the procedure for presentation and format of 
this public hearing. 

The Pierce County Highway Department appeared to present a request 
for a zoning map amendment from Agriculture - A to Industry - I in 
Trenton Township on land owned by Pierce County Highway and Bill 
Holst. Steve Raith read the public notice. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Joe Rohl introduced Ross Christopherson, Highway commissioner, to 
present a report OJ\.-::the proposal. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Chairman, asked about boundary of property 
proposed. Ross Christopherson showed lines. He also answered Jim 
Evert that the property is owned by Pierce County and had no future 
value to the mining or asphalt operation. Roy Whipple asked if 
mining would extend to his property line. Answer: no non-metallic 
mining proposal is in place for this site or for the County in 
general. Steve Raith reviewed mining status and process for 
permitting a mining operation. 

Bill Holst appeared to discuss his land in the proposal. Don 
Johnson, Trenton, asked about interest in buying land as 
industrial. Bill Warner, PCEDC, answered about prospective 
manufacturers interested and type of operation. Bill Holst 
diagrammed his property and status of land use to date. He 
characterized the railroad access and location as good for an 
industrial setting. Roy Whipple asked Bill Holst about 100 foot 
adjacent to his property. Answer: He remained for access which 
appears to be unneeded according to county highway planned road 
change. Bill Holst also would not plan to run trucks on road by 
Whipple's. 

Jim Everts stated that industrial uses could come in under a "blank 
check" condition of an I-zone and could be undesirable. 

Vicky Kern, Trenton, opposed the I-zone as a neighborhood change 
she said would affect everyone. 

Danny Holden, Trenton, asked how groundwater would be affected by 
current mining operation. Bill Holst discussed well source and 
settling ponds in use. Holden complained about water quality 
changes over 3-5 years. 

George Petaja offered an explanation of LMC choices to deal with 
rezone request impacts. 

Rebecca Well, Trenton, opposed rezone request as a permanent change 
from Agriculture to Industrial in view of bluffland restrictions 
and other conditions. 

Jim Hulbert asked if non-metallic m1n1ng is a permitted use in an 
I-zone? Joe Rohl said asphalt plant required I-zone as set up in 
the past. Steve Raith reviewed statutes and said that mining was 
a conditional use. 

2 



LMC - 11/3/93 

Rhonda Johnson, Trenton, asked. how many I-zones exist in Pierce 
County and whether this area was needed by the County. Joe Rohl 
answered that railroad · access makes this an attractive site to 
industrial uses. Jim Hulbert stated the amount is small, mostly in 
industrial parks. 

Bill McRoberts, Diamond Bluff, asked why rezone was needed outside 
current I-zone parcel. Joe Rohl discussed railroad spur needing a 
larger land area. He also reviewed Highway Committee intentions. 

Bill McRoberts asked about jobs created. Answer: 45 start up to 
70 at full use. 

Danny Holden, Trenton, asked how much land for railroad spur was 
needed. Bill Warner, PCEDC, discussed possibilities without having 
a railroad study. Joe rohl added that the intent was to have 
enough area to buffer activities. 

Bill Holst added remarks about spot zoning and needs of space and 
money for railroad siding. 

Roy Whipple, Trenton, opposed change based on historical treatment 
of his business and property by zoning. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton, asked about lots planned in area .. ~Bill 
Holst answered that a buffer zone would be better. 

Robert Cooklock, Trenton, opposed rezone due to land devaluation 
and resale problems. Bill Holst suggested tree planting and berms 
to shield activities. 

Roland Everts questioned water quality and changes-since m1n1ng 
operations. Mrs. Everts opposed the rezone due to property value 
changes. 

Jim Hulbert commented on land use planing for needs to make use of 
existing railroad service. He asked Ross Christopherson if 
Agriculture zone would suit Highway Department for part of the 
parcel and exist to shield I-zone uses. Ross answered - yes. 

Jim Hulbert offered a compromise of rezoning only a corridor of 
land along the railroad tracks to industrial, linking the two 
existing Industrial zones, and leaving the balance as Agricultural 
to be a permanent buffer as it was not needed as Industrial to 
continue the present mining and hot mix activities. 

Robert Cooklock opposed citing of a factory in hls back yard. 
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Bill Smith, Trenton, complained about mining operation and said 
that Bill Holst ruined his welcome because of it. 

Rebecca Wellu Trenton, questioned the propriety of attracting an 
out-of=town business. 

CUrtis Meyer, Trenton, questioned the advantages of adding industry 
· to improve tax situation, citing Ralston and Meyer's as examples. 

Roy Whipple complained about accommodating a newcomer when the 
county treated him differently in the past. Joe Rohl answered by 
discussing spot zoning. Steve Raith answered that Pierce County 
has no "light commercial" zone and that the Whipple property is in 
fact, in the industrial-zone. 

Jim Everts asked about land price. Answer: no price is set. Mr. 
Everts also asked about other county property left undeveloped. He 
asked a series of questions about potential activities and called 
the whole idea as premature. 

Joe Rohl gave a plug for Comprehensive Land Use Planning process 
about to begin. 

Bill Holst discussed acute lack of railroad access due to crowding 
at existi~g sites in Pierce County which restricts commerce. 

Mike AndeEson, Trenton, reaffirmed comments by Rebecca Well -and 
others opposing a factory in the back yard situation. He said he 
would sell his house and return to Red Wing if rezone occurred. 

Richard Kane, Trenton, questioned whether a buffer zone would 
eliminate sight problems to an industrial use. 

Danny Holden questioned safety problems with mining sites regarding 
children on sand piles or near ponds. Bill Holst answered 
complaints. 

Jim Hulbert offered comments regarding the lack of legal rights to 
a view or a vision if property is owned by others. He also 
discussed Agriculture uses which could be more obnoxious to 
adjacent land owners. 

Roland Everts asked about leveling of dozer work recently done 
which was in view of his property. Bill Holst asked whether berms 
or leveling was more preferred. 

Joe Rohl proposed changes to the request which might better suit 
the land use and the neighbors. 
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curt Meyer asked about controlling mining noise operations. Steve 
Raith said no mechanisms are in place since mining preceded town 
ordinance adoption. Further discussion about noise, light and 
vibration would not lead to an enforceable action. 

Lori Anderson, Trenton, returned to the other I-zone quarry vacated 
by the Highway Department. Bill Warner said that area of 28 acres 
was mined too steep to access the railroad use. 

Rebecca Well, Trenton, asked why I-zone occurred. Answer: Pierce 
County assigned I-zone to cover activities in place for hot-mix 
plant. She also referred to Tony Dingrando condition use as being 
a desirable land use as created. She repeated earlier conditions 
established by Great River Road, and bluffland restrictions. She 
added comments about being taxed on property views of adjacent 
sites. 

curtis Meyer asked about noise pollution control again. He said 
that 50% of the people attending had complaints about existing 
mining operation noise. Joe Rohl discussed history of zoning 
adoption by Trenton, Diamond Bluff and other towns versus the 
grandfathering of uses in place at the time. Steve Raith reviewed 
legal opinion offered in the past regarding the Holst operation. 
Bill Holst also answered situation questions about noise from 
alarms, equipment and regulatory requirements he has to meet. 

Jim Hulbert added discussion about sce~ic easement extending 300 
feet on Highway 35 which does not include bluffs. Mr. Johnson 
offered that the abandoned County K pit should be considered as an 
I-zone site. 

Robert Cooklock, Trenton, opposed factory as being worse than 
gravel pit due to noise and hours of operation. 

Bill Schroeder offered that employees can walk to work at a 
factory. He commended Pierce County Economic Development Corp. for 
action to attract desirable business. He said that business help 
finance the quality of life people desire. 

Roy Whipple continued to complain about the attraction of industry 
now when he was ignored. He also asked about the rezone process. 
Joe Rohl discussed decision-making sequence and possibilities. 

Jim Everts asked LMC to consider the people's trust when making a 
decision. curt Meyer asked committee to consider Trenton Town 
Board input. George Petaja reminded that the County Board must 
also pass a rezone request. 
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Committee discussion: George Petaja read the Staff report 
(attached). Rich Ruemmele commended staff on completeness of the 
report to committee. Joe Rohl reviewed Highway Committee action 
and contacts with prospective buyer. He added comments about 
fiscal responsibility of County and its operations' expenses on tax 
bill. He also encouraged citizens present to open their minds to 
proposals in land use changes. Don Johnson, Trenton Town Chair, 
stated that his Board had not considered this issue but would deal 
with it Thursday night. 

George Petaja discussed his reasons to support the rezone but _ 
acknowledged input from adjoining properties. 

George moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to table rezone until 
dimensions can be determined to handle the railroad spur and with 
consideration of the Trenton Board's opinion. Members discussed 
public participation in the zoning process. Motion passed. 

The meeting recessed at 9:20 p.m. - reconvened at 9:30 p.m. 

The agenda was revised to reverse the next two agenda items. 

Greg Flogstad, MRRPC, appeared to discuss planning activities to 
mitigate flood damage. These activities can be funded by grants 
from Federal Flood Relief program created for the 1993 midwest 
flood. FEMA is also interested in funding a staff position to 
produce the plans. Mr •. Flogstad said that the process is open to 
creativity and could be started up in 2-3 months. 

George Petaja moved, seconded by Rich Ruemmele to pursue 
application through MRRPC for hazard mitigation planning funding 
for Pierce County. Motion passed. (Information attached) 

Jim Hulbert discussed inquiries from Trenton Island residents about 
permits on hold. 

. ? 

George Petaja moved, second by Ed Sjostrom to remove stoppage on 
issuing of permits by Department to Trenton Island residents in 
cases where as long the property in question is not part of legal 
review by county and state agencies. Motion passed. 

Steve Raith discussed citation and enforcement policies for zoning 
code violations. George Petaja moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to 
direct staff to proceed with enforcement of zoning code violations 
as soon as Corporation Counsel can determine how the Zoning 
Administrator can proceed. Motion passed. 

6 



LMC - 11/3/93 

steve Raith discussed a rezone amendment for Jack Ross property in 
Trenton. Don Johnson, Trenton Chair, said that the town board 
denied the business rezone when considered at their meeting. 
Discussion ensued about zoning and uses in Agriculture or 
Residential uses. The Committee asked staff to confirm that the 
LMC motion would be negated due to town board approval as a 
contingency being denied. Steve Raith will communicated the 
circumstance to Jack Ross. 

steve Raith presented a MOU regarding Land Records Modernization 
and participation by Greg Gappa with RC and D. 

Ed Sjostrom moved, second by George Petaja to approve the MOU 
presented to Committee. (attached) Motion passed. 

Jim Hulbert discussed secretary/staffing plan to retain carol 
Denninger as temporary for one month to help train the new 
secretary. 

George Petaja moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve retaining 
carol Denninger for one month to assist new employee contingent 
upon budget being sufficient. 

George Petaja moved, second by Ed Sjostrom, to approve the funding 
of $5.00 per hour of a secretary to take minutes at LMC meetings. 
Motion passed. 

Ed Sjostrom moved, second by George Petaja, to approve sending and 
funding mileage and fee for Mary Foley to attend a seminar at River 
Falls for Intermediate Word Perfect. Motion passed. 

Old business: Louis Campbell, River Falls Town Chair, appeared to 
request a street designation for the cul de sac road which was 
formerly Highway 65 south of River Falls. Continuing discussion 
about the maintenance of the Uniform Numbering System to keep up 
with requests by developers, property owners, and service 
organizations. 

New business: Jim Hulbert reviewed budget status month to date. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed sjostrom, to adjourn. Motion 
passed and meeting adjourned at 10:12 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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PiERCE COUNTY 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
WNING OFFICE 

2.0. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 22nd day 
of ·November, 1993, at 7:00 p.m. in the County . Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Set next meeting date 

Discussion of Wallace Harvey junk yard in Section 28 -
Rock Elm Township 

- Review lot size and well for 2 homes on 1 acre lot -
Maiden Rock Township 

Discussion of permits in agriculture district 

- Discuss various zoning problems 

- Discuss GISJLand Records Modernization plan 

- Approve RFP for Global Position Survey 

- Discuss final plat of Rocky Branch 1st Addition -

8:30 p.m. - Discussion of comprehensive plan process and draft 
public opinion survey questionnaire 

- Request permission to refill Zoning Administrator 
position 

Old Business 

- New Business 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~~:!)EPARTMENT- OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~NING OFFICE 

P.O. BOX 647 APPR 
.. ELLSWORTH, WI 5401f 

715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232Signature 
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Date 
Miiwm!f'"olo-LOO:o-Mi!I:HAGiHENT 

November 22, 1993 

COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl in the county board 
room at 7:05 p.m. on November· 22, 1993 with Committee members Joe 
Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, and George Petaja present. Also 
present were staff: Steve Raith, Jim Hulbert, Greg Gappa, and 
attached list. 

No agenda revisions were offered. 

The dates of next LMC meetings were announced. The December 1st 
agenda was postponed unt11 6:30 p.m. on December· 2nd at Prescott 
City Hall. (Minutes state - River Falls High School Auditorium 
instead of Prescott City Hall). 

Wallace Harvey, Rock Elm township, appeared to discuss a junk yard 
operation in Section 28. Steve Raith gave a staff report regarding 
p~it application· for a salvage operation existing without prior 
permit or zone existing. The Committee discussed zoning and 
grandfather applications. Steve Raith reviewed existing complaints 
on file about the operation.· Mr. Harvey explained the history of 
his operation and interaction with county and DNR. He understood 
that 5 acres was to have been rezoned by a prior committee and 
zoning administrator. He also stated that his operation was 
decreasing in size and he was working at .cleaning up the salvage 
but it would take at least 2 years. Steve Raith said he would 
visit the site, contact Corporation Counsel, ask Lawrence Weber for 
help, and check meeting reports to corroborate the testimony. Jim 
Hulbert commented that previously a committee had dealt with the 
licensing of scrap dealers in approximately 1989, led to no 
activity then or since. Jim also stated that since 1989, over half 
of the scrap had been moved. · 

Bob Rodewald, Maiden Rock Township, appeared to discuss lot size 
and well for 2 homes on one acre. He applied for a mobile home 
permit to replace a dwelling which burned down. Steve Raith told 
him that it was not permitteQ under the current ordinance. Mr. 
Rodewald reviewed the history of the site and asked for the home to 
be permitted under a grandfather replacement. 

Steve Raith said that was not allowed without a variance. Steve 
Raith called it an economic hardship case but not a zoning hardship 
which· could lead to a variance. Steve Raith also outlined a 
hypothetical sequence which could be considered. Jim Hulbert 
reminded that a non-conforming structure loses its grandfather 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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status when destroyed. Mr. Rodewald said he had a trailer on site, 
unoccupied, and that the family relatives involved had an economic 
hardship. Joe Rohl discussed facts of zoning and illustrated how 
they apply to this case. steve Raith discussed increasing lot size 
to create a second, standard-sized lot. Joe Rohl advised Mr. 
Rodewald that the request was not allowable with existing 
circumstances and told him to seek possible solutions by increasing 
lot area. Steve Raith will forward to him advice from a rural 
housing advisory group. · 

Jim and Connie Mattison, Maiden Rock Township, appeared to discuss 
a permit in an agriculture district for a wine sales operation as 
part of a vineyard they intended to create on -their property. 
steve Raith explained that the ordinance allowed sales of 
agricultural produce but disallowed retail sales of wine and 
related articles such as cloth~ng or winery ~tems like food and 
beverage. Mr. Mattison said prior to grape· proguction planned for 
3 years in the'future, he planned to crush grapes shipped in until 
then. 

Ron Zelenka, Maiden ;Rock Township, asked that wineries be added to 
the existing ·ag-related· ·enterprise listing._ . Jim Hu~~ supported 
ordinance:i:revision process to -.permit such .a- use .as. ;discussed ...... '!'he 
Committee <discussed ... ·extensions from the.· • basic ~equc;!St such as 
·liquor.dicensing, ·retail-Sales, traffic, etc •. Th_e ·committee also 
gave~·:.the~~,&ttison1'si'names of contacts;;,to help·;them;_-Wi~''::t1leir ~. 
enterprise,.:development. Steve Raith reit~atedc-:that the building 
permitted:;• would · only be limited to aqricul tural use such as 
production and.processing of grapes raised on site.. · 

Steve .. Raith . discussed some recent zoni~g problemS. 
illegal dredging which he would report to ;.:Corporation 
advice. · -. · ~ , 

1' 

rela,ted to 
Counsel~ for 

Greg Gappa appeared ·to discuss GIS/Land ·Re~~~ds Modernizatio~-- Plan. 
He reported on contacts with other counties doing this work and 
distributed printed .material along with site visit reports. He 
continues·to work on our countyplan tobegin GIS mapping •. Joe 
Rohl asked Greg Gappa to report back on .. o:ther counties equipment 
and services purchasing. 

Greg Gappa presented a GPS surveying tentative schedule including 
the development of a RFP (attached). Jim Hulbert asked Greg Gappa 
about use of GPS receivers for section corner surveying. Greg 
explained his review of the Dakota County GPS work with similar 
equipment. Jim Hulbert was concerned about control of using· and 
maintaining equipment by a private surveyor. 
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Greg Gappa said he would report back on this after more research on 
how other counties had set that up. He reviewed the schedule and 
offered alternatives. George Petaja moved, seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom, to approve the proposed GPS schedule items 1-4 within 
the time and budget figures shown. Jim Hulbert asked about a grant 
application. Greg said January is the due date to submit a request 
for finances to buy base map products. Motion passed. The Finance 
Committee will consider the proposed GI.S/GPS schedule of action and 
funds on December 15_, 1993. 

Steve Raith discussed final plat of Rocky Branch First Addition and 
recommended approval. Rich Ruemmele moved, seconded by George 
Petaja, to approve final plat of Rocky Branch First Addition. 
Motion passed. . -

Bill Weber of BRW appeared · to discuss the comprehensive plan 
process and draft public opinion survey questionnaire. He 
explained the _input and discussion at the first public planning 
meeting. He asked ·for discuss1on from· Committee about the 
questions. Joe Rohl.invited Perry Johnston, River Falls designated 
member, to review the preliminary survey. Joe Rohl invited the 
public attending to participate if they were attending for this 
item. . Bill Weber reviewed the survey process planned. Joe Rohl 
read the · draft survey .. ;aloud and. the ' answers. available~ The 
Committee discussed Changes ·for questions listed. Bill Schroeder, 
Trenton., asked about the disposition of other questions from the 
meeting which did not appear. The-Committee discussed pros and 
cons of particular questions. Bill Schroeder also asked·if the 
public ·input would . be·, indicated by how . the .survey was 'modified. 
Bill. Weber :explained bis. -rational for the questions. 

Jim Hulbert was concerned about how input from those in attendance
at the public meeting could sway the survey and also future 
meetings. · He advised .caution -. about how ·:future meetings were 
conducted if not not~ced as a public hearing;· .: 

Rich Ruemmele supported Jim Hulbert's position-and advocated that 
the meetings .be conducted by the committee of·· appointed citizens 
and that ·public participation not be. conducted in the public 
hearing form. He said that personal or represented group narrow 
agendas should not be allowed to load or skew the meeting content • 

. -.·.~ ' 

The Committee discussed survey coverage and how the returns would 
be evaluated and reported as part of the Comprehensive Land Use 
Plan. BRW responded to the question about private photo copying to 
load extra returns. There are identifying marks available. 
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Louis Campbell, River Falls Township Chair, criticized the question 
about the annexation opinion since it was only the jurisdiction of 
a subdivision and its residents. The question was struck from the 
draft. He also criticized the permission at the meeting granted to 
public participation as well as the lack of control of the meeting. 
Perry Johnston also said that the meeting participants needed more 
background for the meeting purposes. 

Bill Weber was.directed to provide a packet of information for 
participants including scope of work and results to be produced 
including reports, maps, and summaries. 

. .,.,. ~· .. 

Jim Hulbert questioned how the LMC felt about determining the 
number, source, and role of the participants on the comprehensive 
land use plan committee. The Committee debated the subject. 

Joe Rohl. diseussed a proposed strategy for conducting the River 
-Falls issue ,meeting. BRW was asked to retain the interactive 
control of the .meeting with the chair controlling the agenda and 
its timing :to avoid a lack of order. Perry Johnston expressed 
concern ·about limiting public input to the hearing •. 

- ~ ~ . -· ~· 
Jim Hulbert;.asked if-the first 4 public meetings, being noticed as 
public hearings, should be led by a quorum of :LMC and opened by the 
LMC chair. ,. 

;."::~> -· . ·,:?~~·· ...... " .. :'·.~..;· •.:··:"<'-: 

Rich Ruemme1e moved, ;seconded by George Petaja, to direct each town 
board to select an individual, whether elected-official or not, to 
represent their t. town on the CAC and to furnish documentation from 
the board meeting which recorded the decision which selected him or 
her. Motion passed. 

--
More · discussion _ occurred about survey content ··and -.cover letter. 
Also discussed was the leadership of public hearings and organizing 
of the CAC. Rich Ruemmele moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom, that the 
LMC appoint Perry. J.ohnston, River Falls ··Township,· the temporary 
chair of the CAC for the purpose of conducting the -four public 
hearings on issues being developed in the Comprehensive Land Use 
Plan. Motion passed. 

Ed Sjostrom moved, seconded by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the 
written s~ey and cover letter as amended (attached) • Motion 
passed. 

Jim Hulbert appeared to request permission to refill the Zoning 
Administrator position. The department heard and committee 
discussed issues involved with employee retention and turnover. 

4 

T 

T 

T 
T 



LMC - 11/22/93 

Ed Sjostrom moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the request 
for permission to refill the Zoning Administrator position and send 
the request to the Personnel Committee. Motion passed. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, seconded by Ed Sjostrom, to commend Steve 
Raith for his performance as Zoning Administrator during his tenure 
with Pierce County. Motion passed. Louis campbell added 
complimentary remarks about Steve Raith's performance in doing a 
great job working with the public while using an outdated ordinance 
to solve-problems. 

Old Business: Jim Hulbert updated the committee on the Floodplain 
Mitigation grant application. Jim recommended that·· the proposed 
employee funded by the grant be separated from the county 
government by both space and type of employment. Jim answered 
questions about the meeting recording secretary by saying that the 
Finance Committee approved the request. 

Ed Sjosqom moved, -second by Rich Ruemmele, to adjourn. Motion 
passed and the meeting adjourned at 10.35 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Rich Ruemmele 
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Land Management Citizen Advisory Committee 
November 29, 1993, Minutes 

River Falls, Wisconsin 

The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at the River Falls High 
School at 7:30 p.m. on November 29, 1993 with Committee members: 
George Petaja, Ed Sjornstrom, Rich Rummele and Joe Rohl. Joe 
introduced himself; the Land Management Committee; the Secretary; 
Perry Johnston, Temporary citizen Advisory Committee Chair and Bill 
Weber from BRW. Joe turned the meeting over to Perry. 

Perry asked if any of the other Citizen Advisory Committee members 
were present. LeRoy Peterson and Francis Ogden from Rock Elm 
introduced themselves. 

Perry advised of the Public Hearing advertisements in the papers, 
the rules for hearings, and that the purpose of these meetings are 
to be educational, information s.eeking, input from the citizens to 
the Land Management Committee and the Citizens Advisory Committee, 
and to raise overall questions and concerns for the Land Use 
Management Plan. 

Perry advised the audience that discussion is welcome, that 
comments would be limited to five (5) minutes, that a person can 
only speak once and no repeating or disputes would be accepted, 
that we would appreciate if the person would give their name and 
place of residence for recording purposes, and that we would be 
recording this meeting. 

Perry then introduced Bill Weber from BRW, the consultant firm that 
will be assisting with the Land Use Management Plan. 

Bill advised the audience that they should have three (3) pieces of 
paper and red dots. 

Bill advised of the schedule of the plan, the Community Opinion 
Survey, and that his role is not to tell. the plan but to facilitate 
as the developments are made through out the plan. He indicated 
that he would suggest the pros and cons, but mainly he is the 
facilitator, the educator and mainly and most importantly the 
listener. 

Bill advised that there would be two surveys; a paper survey and a 
telephone survey. That the paper survey's will be given out at the 
meetings and also that we mailed out approximately 1,000 surveys 
randomly through computer process by means of the· Record Land 
Ownership. That the surveys are mailed out in proportion to the 
households in the township, such as Clifton has more households 
than El Paso so more surveys would be sent to Clifton. He also 
advised that the surveys needed to be returned to the County 
Courthouse by December 20, 1993. He advised the people not to fill 
out both the survey from this meeting and the one that they may 
randomly receive per mail, to only summit one survey. That the 
survey will take them approximately five (5) minutes to complete. 
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Bill int~oduced Tim Griffen, his associate. 

Ti~ advised of the plans, purpose and process. That the plans 
focus on the land use, house, business, minimal lot size in 
townships, agricultural preservation, job development, environment 
protection, government control, and growth-expansion of cities, 
etc. The benefits are that their is a,. choice-an alternative to the 
future-to assist in making choices, decisions so others won't 
interfere. The people must take hold of the decision of areas .of 
environment protection, economics, land use and patters of land, 
job development, life style, lot size, where should a person live, 
commuting, equality-fairness by the groups in geographic regions 
and the future. 

The process is everything to determine the outcome and the process 
in public participation and work. The meetings will be handled by 
the Land Management Committee and the Citizens Advisory Committee. 
The citizens Advisory committee will advise the Land Management 
Committee who inturn will advise the County Board to eventually 
make the decisions. There will be four workshops: 

1. Process 
2. Broad Alternatives 
3. Narrow Alternatives 
4. Refine again-semi final plan 

The Workshops will be with the meetings and will be held in River 
Falls, Prescott, Spring Valley and Maiden Rock. 

The format will vary as the process goes on. 
There will be four County Board Meetings held regarding this Land 
Use Management Plan, Two Surveys as indicated earlier; the Public 
Opinion Paper Survey now and the telephone survey in the Spring. 
The Census will be compared, such as the Presidential poles. 
That all the townships will be involved and that the plan will not 
be the same for the entire County, such as Clifton would be 
different than El Paso. The plan would be tailored to the needs of 
each and every township with lots of citizen involvement. 

The components of the meetings and surveys is to find what the 
citizens like and dislike about the county to Pattern the Land Use. 
The focus is on identifying the issues, problems. That three {3) 
or four (4) scenarios will be created, discussed, entail the broad 
specifics and how to accomplish what is wanted and needed. 
That this plan will take 14-18 months to finish. That the time is 
consuming to obtain information and desires from the citizens. 

Sum-up is to produce maps with the hopeful future pattern and 
revise the zoning ordinance. Suggestions on public spending and 
goals, objectives and policy. 
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Perry requested comments or questions regarding the hearings or 
programs. 

George Grajkowski wanted to know if the project schedule concerning 
months start with month 1 as December 1, 1993 and also why the 
meeting was turned rapidly over to the Citizen Advisory Committee, 
and why most of the members aren't present. 

Joe Rohl responded indicating that at the last meeting about 2 
weeks ago it was determined that it would be better to have the 
Citizen's Advisory Committee conduct the hearing. The Citizen's 
Advisory Committee is not completed yet, therefore Perry was 
appointed the Temporary Chairman. He also · indicated that the 
hearings are the publics meeting and that the Committees are here 
to serve. Joe also advised that the 17 members have not all been 
selected yet. 

Perry stated that their were not enough representatives present to 
elect officers for the Citizen's Advisory Committee, therefore they 
appointed Perry as the Temporary Chairman since he volunteered to 
do so and would do so for the next three (3) meetings. 

Greg Erickson-Clifton Township, wanted to know how the Citizen's 
Advisory Committee could know what the feelings of the public are 
when there was not a quorum, only a handful of them were at this 
meeting, since they interface with BRW and are the advising 
capacity to the Land Management Committee. 

Joe Rohl responded in that there will be four regional meetings and 
the format of all four meetings are the same and a township 
representative should attend one of these four meetings. That this 
meeting is for the public. 

Bill added that the information at the meetings will be complied, 
typed and communicated back to the citizen's Advisory Committee 
members. 

Howard Bennet-Clifton, was leery of the telephone survey's since 
the contact rate is less than 1/2 percent of the people and wanted 
to know what Bill thought the percentage of the telephone survey 
contacts would be. 

Bill indicated that he did not know and they he would have to get 
back to him. 

Howard wanted to know if Bill thought the percentage would be about 
one (1) percent • 

Bill responded about the one (1) percent. 

i 
' 
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Suzanne Gibb-Clifton, indicated that the questionnaire survey was 
hard to answer since she did not know if they answers were suppose 
to pertain to the County as a whole, or the particular township and 
that she would give a different response considering and felt 
others would to considering where they live. She also indicated 
that written surveys have a primarily low response rate, about 20% 
on a good day. 

Bill responded that he felt the response rate.would be 50% based on 
the information at the public hearings and information in the 
Newspapers and handouts given. He also stated that the information 
would be summarized by each township. 

Jim Johnson-Martell, stated that at the 1st meeting it was stated 
that the township would be fairly represented including the 
diversity of plans that would come up. Jim stated that many 
townships have their own zoning ordinances in with their plan and 
would the County's plan change the township plans, ordinances. 

Bill stated that they will work with the township's ordinances and 
plans and incorporate and not change them as much as they possibly 
can. 

Bill requested that the audience write three issues -problems that 
the plan needs to address on their white card and gave examples, 
such as, to much traffic and how to preserve the land, etc. 

Joe interjected during the writing that their were five (5) County 
Board members present at this evenings hearing and other members of 
the citizen's Advisory Committee who were to shy to speak up. 

Tim, Bill's associate, advised the people that we need to put the 
issues on the table, excess, input, process is the procedural way. 
We need to set up a climate to respect a difference of opinion and 
that they would give everyone a chance to be heard and state the 
issues. Tim also advised the people that he wanted them to rank the 
issues brought out and place a red dot on the three issues they 
feel are the most important. 

Perry directed the audience response and restated the issues for 
Tim and Bill to write down. 
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Questions: 
1. Farm Land Preservation 
2. save the Farming 
3. Lower Taxes 
4. Farm Land Use 
5. Non-Farm Rural Development 
6. Interaction with incorporated areas-example River Falls 
7. size of government 
8. Planning for sustainable development 
9. water Quality-Groundwater and Surface Water 

10. Reduction of Wooded Land 
11. How to Control Housing Growth 
12. Residential Development 
13. Reestablishment and Protection of Wild Life Management 
14. Alternate Uses Farmland Beside Preservation 
15. Exclusive Agricultural Zoning 
16. Other Water Shed within the City 
17. Prevent Twin City Sprawl 
18. Prevent New Sources of Pollution 
19. Promote Energy conservation 
20. Protect Urban 
21. Absence of Energy Planning 
22. Female Representation on the Board 
23. Preservation Scenic and National Areas 
24. Preserving Rural Community 
25. Commercial Development 
26. Lack of Environmental Enforcement 
27. Policy for Billboards and Distracting Roadside Signs 
28. Home Businesses 
29. Providing for Economic Growth for Employment 
30. Growth to communities 
31. Protection of Bluffland 
32. Rural Appearance of County 
33. Protect Unique Areas like the Mississippi and Lake Pepin 
34. Prevent Extensive Gravel Mines 
35. Development of Value added Agriculture 
36. Lack of Alternative Transportation, as buses, bicycle paths 
37. Effect Rural Development on County Expenses 
38. Conflict of agriculture and non-agriculture land uses 

including utilities 
39. Should we and where should we locate a Commercial Zone in the 

Township 
40. Two Small Lot Size for Building in Rural Areas 
41. Control of Resources we have in common as water, air, etc. 
42. Industry in Townships 
43. Township regain control in decision making process 
44. Solid Waste Disposal 
45. Taxes Framers have to pay with the amount of regulations they 

already have 
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46. Protection of individual property owners rights when the 
process is completed - '"" ...... 

47. Compact industrial, residential and commercial 
· 48. Trust in government 
49. Industry should be next to cities and villages because of 

pollution problems 
50. Flood plain development 
51. Parking problems with students attending the UWRF 
52. Transfer Development rights-State of the Art as TDR' s and 

Cluster Development 
53. Integrated recreational plan 
54. Roads and Transportation 
55. Better recycling processes 
56. Accommodate diversity in the County 
57. Parks-preserve land, promote public health, beauty, 

recreation, growth 
58. Generate funding for environmental management 
59. Insolation of Interaction communication . network, as I. E., 

Fiber Optics 
60. How to composite the township for tax loss through County park 

Citing 
61. Plan revision and what causes plan revision 
62. Sun ray protection-protection form Solar access 
63. Airport need, Public and Private 
64. Protection of Cold Water Fishery Resources 
65. Speedy information of plan excessed 
66. Surface use of St. Croix Riverway 
67. Prairie Island 
68. Potential impact of the regional airport in Dakota County 
69. Control Property Appearances 
70. Environmentally Solid Waste Management 
71. In home health care (Bill stated felt beyond the plan) 
72. Coordination, Relations between Pierce Co. and st. Croix co. 
73. Impact of Metro area to the County Plans 

Tim explained again that he wanted the audience to take their three 
dots and place on the paper next to the three issues that they felt 
was of primary concern. He also informed them to write on their 
yellow cards the changes that they would like to see in Pierce 
County if they would return in 20 years and on the blue card write 
the things that they would like to stay the same in Pierce County/ 

Tim then reread the questions to make sure that the person who gave 
the issue felt that it was written as the person wanted. 

A new issue was listed after the rereading 

74. Interaction of st. Paul and metro area counsel's plan· with 
Pierce County's plan. 
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Joe thanked the people that were leaving at this time as did Perry. 
Bill also requested of the people who were leaving that they put 
their yellow and blue cards with their responses on the table in 
the hall. 

The following are some of the issues the audience suggested: 

Change-the unplanned conversion to a planned conversion 
joint cooperation of all communities 
passenger train to St. Paul 
Rural atmosphere in county 
Natural and scenic areas reserved 
The value of a small hobby farm vs a farm 
Township Government viable 
Individualness 
Cleaning up junkyards, etc. 
Farmlands to preserve their land for wildlife protection 
Change what we know what we can change and what won't be 

strongly resisted . 
Exclusive ag zoning to protect the farmland-right to farm 
Regional park ·along Kinnickinnic from the State park to 

River Falls 
Stay same-Open wild areas and maintain as they are 

Individualness 

Perry tells the audience about himself I "then again reviewed the 
Public Hearing Rule and reiterated that this is an information 
gathering to exchange concerns for the Land Use Plan the County is 
working on. 

Greg Erickson-Clifton, wanted to know why we have the Citizen's 
Advisory Committee at all and felt that the Land Management 
Committee was usurp. There is now a Power Sharing, therefore Land 
Management is taken out by the County Government and taken from the 
Land Management Committee. The citizen's Advisory Committee was to 
his knowledge suppose to be a selected hand picked group comprised 
of elected offices for the 17 townships. That the rules have now 
changed so that they do not have to have elected officials and now 
feels that it has been changed yet again in that the members need 
not live in the township they represent. He felt that the input 
from the people should be the quality of life's environment, such 
as the increase use of the Kinnickinnic causes a degrade. That the 
people have influence. Also felt that the CAC was evolved because 
of trust in government. 
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Joe again stated that at the last minute of the October County 
Board meeting the BRW contract was approved, then to form and 
additional Advisory Committee which would include 4 citizens 
members·and 4 County Board members. The Land Management Committee 
endorsed the 17 members-1 per township and the County Board elected 
officials. Then it was felt that they needed more citizen 
involvement. That this was not a power play with the County Board. 

Ed Hanson-East River Falls off 29, indicated that he worked for the 
River Falls Township zoning for many years and that many of the 
goals they have were what was already stated. He gave a copy of 
the River Falls Township goals. · 

Jim Johnson-Martell Township-discussed the water quality issue in 
that we have to share the underground water supply and not to 
pollute it for example, in Door County the water is now 
undrinkable. 

Carl Braunreiter~Clifton Township-Indicated that he is in favor of 
the County plans and that the members should be from the County. 
not controled by non-rural people. He guaranteed that the control 
would be maintain control by the state statutes. 

George Grajkowski-Ellsworth Township-Wanted to know if-the Villages 
and cites were controlled or exempt and also if the township can 
opt out of the plan as written or can the township write their plan 
into the County plan. 

Perry answered with, the ordinance applies to the townships and the 
others have their own zoning, but that we want to work 
cooperatively with the Villages and Cities. 

Joe defined Zoning vs Planning 

George G. repeated the second half of his question per Joe's 
request.· · 

Joe responded that the townships do not need to be involved, but 
hoped that this would not happen with the people involvement. That 
the needs of the township would be deciphered. If the townships 
dont's want it they can ratify it then petition to amend. The only 
thing is the township must be as restrictive as the County, but 
could be more restrictive. 

George does not know if this plan is for the good or for the bad. 
More people are hired and it becomes more costly. He is leery of 
the size of the process and feel that it should be kept as simple 
as possible and in the final analysis that we should do unto others 
as we wish done unto us. 
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Louis Campbell-River Falls Township-felt that there should be 
involvement with the city-village, but· not much, obtain their 
input. Also wanted to know after the process was completed 
including the zoning ordinances and if they did not agree with the 
changes the option of getting out. Stated he did not need an 
answer now but wanted the committee to think about it. 

Barry Barringer-Trenton-fel t we should consider the energy use 
planning cost, plan housing, industrial citing, personal and public 
energy use, transportation uses and the potential for co
generation-solar industry and residential. 

Bob Glaus-Clifton-wanted to know if the hearings would be in the 
townships or where and if the townships have a meeting would a Land 
Management Committee member be presented. 

George Petaja stated that if the township wants a LMC member at 
their meeting that the LMC will try to have a member there which 
was confirmed by Joe Rohl as along as the township requested such. 

Perry interjected that the townships will have a representative on 
the Citizen's Advisory Committee. 

Warren Wilson-Clifton-indicated that their are two roles, the Land 
. Use Committee and the Advisory Committee and that the meetings 
should be charted and know how many meetings and the 2 bodies 
should be knowing what is happening with each other. He also 
stated that he still felt the people were confused as to the 
meaning of planning and ordinance. Warren stated that the 
ordinance is a law, a binding legal document and that the plan is 
not a legal document, but a guide to obtain an ordinance. He also 
stated that the statutes say that the township can opt out if they 
desire. 

Perry indicated that legal counsel should pursue this issue. 

Johnson stated that the statutes do not talk plan they talk 
ordinance and though all the town boards should be able to vote on 
incorporating the ordinance or not, but they do not have to accept 
it, and if amended the town board has the privilege to vote on the 
amendment. 

Perry thanked the remaining people and advised them that they were 
appreciated for their participation. That we need their input to 
obtain forsite in the plan. 

Ed S moved that the meeting be adjourned, George P. seconded it. 
Joe adjourned the meeting at 10:07 p.m. 
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Land Management Committee 
December 2, 1993, Minutes 

Prescott, Wisconsin 

The Land Management meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at 6:40 
p.m. December 2, 1993 in the Prescott City Hall with LMC members 
Rich Ruemmele and George Petaja present. 

No agenda revisions were offered. 

George Petaja moved, seconded, to approve vouchers contingent upon 
review by LMC chair. Motion passed. 

Old Business: 

Joe Rohl reported that Pierce County was one of three {3) 
Municipalities selected to receive relocation funding from FEMA. 
Details of the meeting in Madison will be forwarded for committee 
attendance to hear more information. 

Joe Rohl also discussed contacts from Trenton Island residents 
regarding issuance of permits which were held up before. 

Joe Rohl reported that Personnel Committee had not acted yet on the 
Land Management Committee's request for permission to refill the 
zoning administrator position. 

Ed Sjostrom joined the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

New Business: 

The dates of future meetings were set for December 15, Dec. 29, 
January 12, and January 19; all the meetings are to begin at 7:00 
p.m. 

Richard Ruemmele moved, seconded by George Petaja to adjourn the 
meeting. The motion was passed and the meeting was adjourned at 
7:10 p.m. 

Minutes taken by Richard Ruemmele and typed by Annilee Cain. 
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Prescott, Wisconsin 

The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at the Prescott City 
Hall at 7:30 p.m. on December 2, 1993 with Committee members: 
George Petaja, Ed Sjorstrom, Rich Ruemmele and Joe Rohl. Joe 
introduced himself; the Land Management Committee; the Land 
Management Administrative Assistant; Perry Johnston, Temporary 
citizen Advisory Committee Chair and Bill Weber from BRW. Joe 
turned the meeting over to Perry. 

Perry asked if any of the other Citizen Advisory Committee members 
were present. Joe .Walz, Diamond Bluff; Francis Ogden, Maiden Rock; 
and County Board Members Dick Wilhelm and Dick TrUax were present. 

Perry advised of the Public Hearing advertisements in the papers, 
the rules for hearings, and that the purpose of these meetings are 
to be educational, information seeking, input from the cit~zens to 
the Land Management Committee and the Citizens Advisory Committee, 
and to raise overall questions and concerns for the Land Use 
Management Plan. 

Perry advised the audience that discussion is welcome, that 
comments would be limited to five (5) minutes, that a person can 
only speak once and no repeating or disputes would be accepted, 
that we would appreciate if the person would give their name and 
place of residence for recording purposes. 

Perry explained that this is a two funnel process; the input 
funnel, and the approval plan by the County Board and Townships. 

/ 

Perry then introduced Bill Weber from BRW, the consultant firm that 
will be assisting with the Land Use Management Plan. 

Bill explained the plan and advised of the exercises that will be 
conducted to bring the community together, so that the citizens 
have control as to what they want. He advised that he is not to 
tell the plan but to facilitate as the developments are made 
through out the plan. He indicated that he would suggest the pros 
and cons, but mainly he is the facilitator, the educator and mainly 
and most importantly the listener. 

Bill advised that the plan consists of Opinions, meetings, the 
newspapers, the townboard meetings and surveys. That the people 
should get involved, give opinions and shop the plan. That they 
have a choice in the future and to influence the direction taken. 

Bill explained that this will be about a 15 month process and that 
there are four steps: 1) Obtain information, analyze conditions; 
2) Board alternatives, scenarios; 3) Bring the information 
together; 4) Refine and obtain ways on how the plan will work. 
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Bill advised that there are four sets of Public Workshops with the 
CAC, that there is one representative per township to encompass the 
CAC, which will advise the Land Manageme~t Committee which will 
advise the County Board. That the County Board will meet 4 times. 
That there will be two {2) Public Opinion Surveys. The 1st survey 
will be a written survey sent to 1,000 randomly picked property 
owners sent in proportion to the number of households in the 
township. That the surveys will also be sent to libraries, 
townships, and the County Courthouse and that only one survey 
should be completed; if they receive a green survey in the mail, 
said survey should be completed instead. The 2nd survey will be a 
telephone survey in the Spring conducted by the Decision Resources 
of a Public Opinion Survey Firm. That a Land Management Committee 
member will appear at any townboard meetings upon request. 

Bill explained that there will be three exercises: 1) to identify 
the issues; 2) what the audience would like to keep the same and 
what they would liked changed in Pierce County; and 3) to give 
anyone the opportunity to speak about any issue they have in mind. 
He advised the audience that they should have 3 cards: white, 
yellow and blue; three red dots; and a pencil. 

Bill advised the people to write on the white card any issues that 
they feel need to be addressed which were stated by the people as 
follows: ·- -

1. Land owners rights 
2. How will the plan help Pierce County 
3. Preservation of Parks and Historical areas 
4. Preservation of outcrop-sandy areas for future water sources 
5. City vs Rural expenses 
6. Control new housing developments 
7. Cost of Planning 
8. Protect property rights, economical and constitutional 
9. Why are we doing this 

10. Provisions so farmer can have business within farmland-free 
enterprise system. 

11. Farm land preservation 
12. Soil Erosion 
13. Right to farm 
14. Preservation of National and Scenic areas including 

Kinnickinnic 
15. overregulation in general 
16. Plan for growth 
17. Protection of water quality 
18. Control housebuilding clustering 
19. Taxes on land out of line for farmers compared to housing 
20. Farmland protected like the National Park 
21. Township control 
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22. Preservation wildlife and recreational areas 
23. Zoning of the bluffs-pros and cons 
24. County vs Township zoning 
25. Address travel time spent to work 
26. Multiple family dwellings-location 
27. Watershed protection 
28. Air quality 
29. Wetland protection 
30. Airport and Air traffic control 
31. Transportation-highway planning-to improve 
32. Economic government equality 
33. Costs of takings 
34. Free enterprise system 
35. Don't create problems so that current things that are ok will 

not be-need protection. 
36. 17 Local plans vs 1 County plan 
37. Relatively few landowners compared to total population 
38. Location of industrial development 
39. Performance standards for industry: sound, noise, traffic 
40. Ways to procure parkland. 

Roman Peterson started to discuss Bureaucracy and was advised to 
wait until the comment session. 

Bill advised the people-to write on the blue card the things that 
they want to keep the same in Pierce County and on the yellow card 
the things they want changed. 

The following are some of the issues the audience suggested: 
Same- farmland which has good soils 

Change-need for historic preservation 
-preserve farmlands by less taxes 

Perry again reviewed the Public Hearing Rule. 

John Tomaselli-Clifton-indicated that research needs to be done to 
identify the peoples concerns and knowledge as to the peoples 
concerns such as the need to know about soils, farm protection and 
what is marginal. That good planning is good research and that the 
county needs to do its homework to know the peoples likes and 
dislikes both economically and socially. 

Perry advised that this is part of the research process; society, 
point of view, and age breakdown and educational background of the 
people. 
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Ron Zelenka-Maiden Rock-indicated that most people don't know what 
already is in the ordinances. That there has not been any 
discussion of soil conservation included in these meetings. Wanted 
to know if we were going to have big chances or not. If something 
is not in the Land Management ordinance why not change now. That 
we have existing things that we should be working on instead of 
creating new things. 

Perry-stated that the overall plan is to include a representative 
of each township. 

Bill described the difference between a Plan and an Ordinance. 
That the plan is the precursor to the ordinance which is the law 
and that the County plan is to make other decisions besides 
changing the ordinances. 

Ron stated that he is happy that there is listening. 

George Petaja indicated that he just got a change in the ordinance 
and that it took him 1 1/2 years to do so. That this plan is to 
open up and make changes in the code because of problems. 

Louis Campbell-River Falls-stated that he is concerned with the 
townships position if they vote yes or no and what will happen when 
the plan is completed at the final step of forming tlie ordinance. 
He wanted to know about money spending being jeopardize and making 
suggestions after the plan use. He is also concerned about the new 
zoning administrator since Steve is leaving. 

' 

Perry explained that the top of the funnel is the Citizens. That 
the plan development is through the CAC, LMC, the County 
Supervisors, the Townships, and reflects the approval of the 
citizens. 

Marvin Pechacek-Oak Grove-Worried about the farmland of the State 
Park and that good farmland is wasted which is poor economics. 
That the money the Park receives for rent could help pay for the 
taxes. 

Perry advised that Park is State not County. 

Dick Truax-introduced himself as a County Board member and that he 
will put a resolution before the County Board to send to the state 
about renting out the parkland. 
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Donald Eggers-city of Prescott-indicated that there is a lot of 
government land rented. He is concerned about only 1 person per 
Township (only percentage of population) • He feels that the 
farmers should also think of the people as to what .they do with 
their farmland. He was concerned about the costs for busing school 
children and they drive their own cars which also costs time for 
the police to patrol. Also concerned with Sewage draining that 
systems should be made big enough to handle the long range effects 
and that no sewage may be dumped eventually. He was concerned with 
the taxes out of town being less than the taxes in town. He feels 
that the city should be able to input into the county plan. That 
people need to consider other people when that do what they do with 
their land. 

Dennis Gagnier-Oak Grove-Doesn't want a fight between the city and 
the county. 

Perry closed the public hearing and expressed his thanks and 
appreciation to the people. 

Joe Rohl reiterated his thanks, advised the people again that it is 
their hearing for their ideas and direction. He gave his phone 
number for people to call 426-5367. Rich R. moved that the meeting 
be adjourned, Ed s. seconded. Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m. 

Minutes taken and typed by Annilee G. Cain. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"'-nEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

~'ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 15th day 
of December, 1993 at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of 11/3/93, 11/29/93 and 12/2/93 
- Surveyor's report 

7:10 p.m. - Brad Smith - conditional use/special exception permit 
for placing dredge spoils (fill) on property in the 
floodplain 

7:45 p.m. - Dan Rhy - for a zoning map amendment - A - Agriculture 
to B - Business - Spring Lake Township 

- Discussion of Assessor's Plat in Clifton Township with 
County Surveyor 

- Discuss/approve CSM for Neil Young - Isabelle Township 

- Discuss comprehensive planning process 

- Discuss floodplain grant buyout programs 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

- Adjournment 

Approved~ 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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December 15, 1993 

The LMC meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl in the County Board 
room at 7:00p.m. on December 15, 1993, with. committee members Joe 
Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, and Rich Ruemmele present. Also present were 
staff members: Robert Sheffers, Jim Hulbert, and attached list. 

No agenda revisions were offered. 

Ed Sjostrom moved, second by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the minutes 
of LMC meetings on 11/3/93, 11/29/93, and 12/2/93. Motion passed. 

Robert Sheffers presented the Surveyor's report and answered 
questions about reconstruction and remonumentation needed from 
County cc and for State Hwy 72 in the future. Ed Sjostrom moved, 
second by Rich Ruemmele, to approve the surveyor's report. Motion 
passed. 

Joe Rohl ·called for 7:10 p.m. item, Brad Smith conditional 
use/ special e:xception permit hearing. Agenda was revised to 
postpone 7:10 p .. m~ item until such time he (Brad) would appear 
later in the meeting. 

Agenda item to discuss CSM for Neil Young, Isabelle Township, was 
moved up. Lorelei Young. appeared to present the proposal. Robert 
Sheffers presented a report supporting the request. Steve Raith 
had viewed the property and made no change recommendations. 

Rich. RUe.JIUilele moved, second by Ed .. Sj~strom,. 
presented by Neil Young in Isabelle''''township. 
Mrs. Young was directed to pay the neces.sary 
request. 

to approve the CSM 
Motion carried and 

fee to complete the 

Discussion of comprehensive planning process: Jim Hulbert reported 
contact from Martell requesting 3 spots on the CAC. Joe Rohl will 
send a letter to Kartell reflecting LMC guidelines established. 
Also discussed was representation from Diamond Bluff, Trimbelle, 
and Rock Elm with vacancies or changes to date. 

Floodplain Grant Buy Out Process - Jim Hulbert reported on grant 
application process and progress to date which has taken 2 weeks 
time by all department members. Amount granted may range from $3.2 
million up to $6 million depending on documentation presented 
between December 15 - February 15. Phil Willgrubs, Trenton, 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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commented on amount predicted versus Trenton Island values assessed 
and appraised to accomplish a buy-out. Twenty-four property owners 
are signed up of interest to date. Jim Hulbert stated that a 
lesser amount could lead to a first-come, first-served application 
process. Jim also discussed tax implications of a buy-out at 
$44,000 impact. 

Joe Rohl returned to the agenda item regarding comprehensive land 
use planning because Perry Johnston and River Falls Chair, Louis 
Campbell, had joined the meeting. Joe Rohl discussed village 
powers status obtained by towns as the subject had come up at one 
or more public hearings recently. Louis Campbell advised that the 
Towns Association could handle the concept from town boards rather 
than LMC or county Resource agent. Jim Hulbert pointed out two 
statutes which define municipal powers for towns and counties. 

Perry Johnston reported on a recent ETN session on changing land 
use plans and ordinances. He asked for a "laymen's" interpretation 
of statutes to help the CAC and LMC communicate the county's 
intentions in the planning project. 

May Dougherty, Oak Grove, asked if local governments will balk at 
the cost ot accomplishing parts of the plan. Regarding her 
interests i~ preserving historical sites and artifacts, Jim Hulbert 
pointed out that archeology can be preserved· without investment 
using ordinances by towns ·and that grants are available to towns 
and represeritative·historical societies' on case by:,case requests. 
Her comments were well received at the public issue hearing as 
reported by Joe Rohl and Rich Ruemmele. · 

Perry Johnston mentioned a 205-J plan being considered by River 
Falls Township and Jim Hulbert confirmed his participation in that 
discussion. 

Mary Jo and Dan Rhy appeared at 7:55 p.m. to petition a zoning map 
amendment. Joe Rohl read the public hearing notice. Joe also 
announced the rules for a public hearing~ 

Rhy discussed his request for a business rezone in Spring Lake 
Township from agriculture. The parcel is 2. 7 acres and the request 
is for one acre. Mr. Rhy presented photos of the site and 
described clearing an old set of buildings followed by construction 
of a building there. 

Public input: Dwight Johnson, son of adjacent property owner 
appeared to state no objection from his mother. John Leo, Spring 
Lake Town Chair, agreed with favorable comments made by Johnson 
about improving the site. He voiced no objection. by the town 
board. 

2 
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Jim Hulbert discussed staff recommendation: after acknowledging 
grandfathered similarities in Spring Lake Township, Jim advised 
against permitting the request due to ordinances.-- not permitting 
spot zoning on small lots such as one acre in a dissimilar zone • 

. -· 

Jim Hulbert asked for Committee input. Rich Ruemmele asked for a 
look at the permit. Discussion followed about minimum rezone 
requirements and planning guidelines followed by the LMC. 

Phil Willgrubs, Trenton, asked if a pole barn would be permitted? 
Answer: yes, for agriculture use, but business use is not permitted 
in an agriculture zone or building in an agriculture zone. 

Perry Johnston, River Falls township, discussed spot zoning as 
defined in the Wisconsin statutes presented at a recent ETN 
session. His comment was that the spot zoning cited in a 1968 
court case was not illegal. Jim Hulbert commented further that a 
zoning district plan should be applied consistently rather_ than per 
se. 

Mr. Rhy reported that Steve Raith made a site visit but no report 
was made from it. Joe Rohl recommended to table action until a 
site visit and a legal opinion could be reported to LMC. 

Jim Hulbert said he would not change his recommendation. After 
more review of facts known, the Committee asked if.Steve Raith had 
given them an opinion of the possible outcomes from their request. 
Joe Rohl reviewed historical references which were used to deny 
similar req\lests in the past. Jim Hulbert discussed other 

· considerations under current statutes, such as future uses, 
incompatible adjoining uses. Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed 
Sjostrom, to deny the rezone request by Dan and Mary Jo Rhy. 
Discussion followed about appeal process, zoning code changes, town 
approval and ... l,~al recourse • 

. ~ .. · ....... .:.-.. 

Jim Hulbert advised the Rhy's also about petitioning county board 
via their supervisor to accomplish their request after a zoning 
ordinance change. He also answered their questions about 
construction versus building use. 

Discussion of Surveyor's Plat in Clifton Township: Tom Jones and 
Robert Sheffers appeared to discuss a question on a plat in 
Clifton, section 26, where lots and roadway lines were proposed to 
be changed to accommodate a buildable lot. 

Tom Jones reviewed his investigation of the plat and statute which 
applies. His conclusion was that the CSM change does not alter an 
exterior boundary of the plat but does change the road easement 
which is not permitted. He also stated that this CSM cannot be 
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used to change an approved Assessor's Plat. 
about the illegality action of the change. 

Staff was in agreement 

Ed Vlack, River Falls, appeared to represent Gordon Ahlgren 
regarding the change being discussed. He questioned the agenda 
item discussion without owners present as well as the nature of the 
process where the LMC discussed an issue without public hearing. 
His questions were answered or directed to staff administrator, 
corporation counsel, and county surveyor. 

Old Business: Zoning Administrator refill request was approved. 
Jim Hulbert discussed advertising for position and review of 
description. 

:1~-· -~. 

New Business: Jim Hulbert commended his staff .for recent work on 
large~ current projects with reduced· staff under day to day 
activity. 

Committee discussed disposition of public hearing missed by 
applicant who missed 7:10 p.m. agenda item. 

Rich Ruemmele moved, second by Ed Sjostrom~ .to adjoUrn. Motion 
passed and the meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

stibmi tted bt ··- ·- .. ,Ri'cil"iuemmele · 
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?IERCE COUNTY W 1SCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~c~C;ONING OFFICE 
c'.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

ri5) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be Land Management Conuni ttee meeting on Wedn~sday, 
January 12, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI 

REVISED AGENDA 
(To reflect 7:30 p.m. starting time) 

7:30 p.m. - Call to order 

Approved: 

- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of Nov 15 and 22, Dec 6, 9, and 15 
- Approve vouchers 
- Surveyor's report 
- Set next meeting dates 

- Discussion of airport issues 

- Discuss Trenton Township response to re-zone from A
Agriculture to I - Industry regarding Bill Holst and 
Pierce County Highway Department property 

- Discuss procedures for documentation on conditional 
use, special exception and rezones 

- Discuss GIS grant 

- Discuss comprehensive land use plan 

- Approve Farmland Preservation Agreement for: John and 
Norena Bartlett 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for 
annual performance evaluation of Planning Secretary 

Motion to reconvene into open session 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



MINUTES OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

January 12, 1994 

PRESENT: 

OTHERS: 

Ed Sjostrom, Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak 

Annilee cain, Bill Warner, Greg Gappa, Bob Sheffers, 
Louis Campbell, Don Johnson, Becky Welt, Tom Jones III, 
(see last page) 

The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl at 7:.30 p.m. 

Agenda revisions: none. 

The minutes of November 15 and 22, and December 6, 9, and 15 were 
reviewed. Motion by Rita Kozak to approve. Second by Rich. 
Motion passed. 

The vouchers were reviewed. Added by Annilee to reimburse Bob 
Sheffers. Motion by Rita. to approve•-- Second by Rich. Motion 
passed •. 

The surveyor's report was reviewed. Bob clarified the area work 
was to be done in and confirmed the figu,re.s .as. up to date. 
Motion by Rita to approve surveyor's report. Second by Rich. 
Motion passed. 

The next meeting dates are: 
January 19, 1994 at 7:00 p.m. 
February 8, 1994 at 6:00 p.m. - LMC only 
February 8. 1994 at 7:00 p.m. - joint with SWMB 
February 23, 1994 at 7:00 p.m. 
March 9, 1994 at 7:00 p.m. 

Joe announced there would be a meeting on January 13, in Prescott 
of MAC Committee regarding airport issues. 

DISCUSSION OF AIRPORT ISSUES: 

Letter submitted from John Dorsey stating problems with the Meier 
Airport. Letter says we have no jurisdiction on conditional uses 
of private airstrips, and that we don't have the right to revoke 
their right to operate. That right ultimately lies with the FAA_, J 
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or the Wisconsin DOT-Aviation. Tom Jones III , Corporation 
Council said that what he focused on in reading the letter was 
the FAA has received no notice from Mr. Meier that the airport 
was abandoned or deactivated. Mr. Dorsey also suggests that the 
County Board direct the county counsel to review Pierce County 
codes relative to airport~ to make sure they are not in violation 
with state statute 114.105 local regulation. Mr. Jones checked 
that regulation and it says that you cannot enact any ordinances 
that are contrary to this statute. Mr. Jones feels that 
establishing non-conforming use of zoning ordinances is not 
prohibited by this statute. More discussion will occur at a 
later date regarding this issue. 

J 
DISCUSSION OF TRENTON TOWNSHIP: 

Don Johnson, Chairman of Trenton Township Board, stated that the 
response of the people of Trenton Township to possible rezoning 
from A-Agriculture to !-Industry was that they are not in favor 
of it, because of standards placed on Mr. Holst by OSHA that 
create intolerable noise levels. The motion of the town board 
was to disapprove this request. Further discussion of this issue 
will occur at the next meeting on January 19, 1994. 

DISCUSSION OF PROCEDURES FOR DOCUMENTATION: 

Dan Koich, DNRI put together a book of procedures to be followed 
concerning documentation on conditional use, special exception, 
and rezones. Committee member feelings were that it was a good 
idea in order to protect against legal action in the future •. 

DISCUSSION OF GIS GRANT: 

Greg Gappa, County Engineer, was introduced. He has the 
application for the GIS Grant completed and is on the agenda for 
the County Board meeting for January 18, for adoption of the 
resolution and to send it in. It has to be approved by the Board 
and submitted before January 31. This updating will be a long
term, on-going process. He's trying to come up with a process to 
upgrade parcel mapping. What we have now is very cumbersome and 
difficult to update. The first priority would be to get decent 
parcel mapping at a reasonable price. Greg proposes having the 
roads digitized first at a cost of approximately $55,000, then 
having another firm that specializes in sections and townships 
add them at an estimated $35,000. Then all parcels would be 
assigned a PIN number and get that entered into our tax system. 
The cost of that would be approximately $5,000 ($5/hr. for 1000 
hrs.). Then for $5,000 we could have a zoning map digitized in. 
The grant has been written for $100,000 which would give us a · 
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road network, parcel map, and zoning map on our computer system. 
Greg went to Dakota County and reviewed their system which ours 
would be based on. He feels that the grant for $100,000 is a 
good first step until we get all of our re-monumentation done. 
Motion to approve the grant for land records modernization by 
Rita, second by Rich, motion·passed. Greg was commended and 
thanked for his work by the committee. 

DISCUSSION OF COMPREHENSIVE LAND USE PLAN: 

A finalized. list of the 17 members of the Citizens Advisory 
Committee has been compiled, with the exception of Isabelle 
Township where the position needs to be filled. Martell Township 
has designated Ed Winger as their representative. Discussion was 
held concerning the role of the committee. A Citizens Advisory 
Committee meeting is planned for January 25. The comprehensive 
land use plan was discussed. A stable comprehensive plan would. 
provide for better ordinance enforcement. Meetings will be set 
around each cycle of the plan, and it will be discussed further 
on January 25. The next round of public hearings will be used as 
a brainstorming device and after that, the next step is unknown. 

APPROVAL OF FARMLAND PRESERVATION AGREEMENT: 

Motion·was made by Ed Sjostrom to approve the Farmland 
Preservation Agreement submitted by Jonn and Norena Bartlett. 
The motion was seconded by Rita. Motion passed. 

The closed session was postponed until the next meeting as Jim 
Hulbert was not present. 

Motion by Rich to adjourn, second by Rita. Motion passed. 
Meeting adjou~ned at 8:45 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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,,•IERCE COUNTY\. lSCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 

.0. BOX 647 
~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(215) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on Wednesday, 
January 19, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 

7:10 p.m. 

- Agenda revisions 
- Announce next meeting dates 

Delbert E Johnson - public hearing for a conditional 
use/special exception permit for modification/ 
alteration/replacement of a non-conforming use and 
structure - Trenton Township. Discussion and action 
by Committee. 

- Discuss/take action on Bill Holst rezone request from 
A- Agriculture to I-Industry - Trenton Township 

- Discuss/take action on clean fill site by Hoffman 
Construction - Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on procedures for documentation 
on conditional use, speci~l exceptions and rezones 

Discuss/take action on·various airport issue~ 

- Discussion of comprehensive planning process 

- Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement 
for Lawrence P & Mary Jane Huppert - Trimbelle and Oak 
Grove Townships 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS SS 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for 
annual performance evaluation of clerical staff 

- Motion to reconvene into open session 

~ 
Approved:~~~~~~~~~~~~~a~~~~~t~te~r~t~o~m~o~rr~o~wL_ __ 

on Recycled Paper 



SANDY LANGER 

MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
January 19, 1994 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, Joe Rohl, Rich Ruemmele, 
George Petaja 

Others: Jim Hulbert, Robert Peterson, Marilyn Peterson, 
M.E. Cedarblade, M.E. Johnson, Delbert Johnson, 
Nancy Johnson, Wm. Holst, Kathleen Cooklock 

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 p.m. by Chair Rohl. 

Agenda revisions: Chairman Rohl announced that with committee 
approval the Delbert Johnson's public hearing would be held and 
the meeting adjourned. Agreed. 

Next meeting dates: February 8 - Joint meeting between Solid 
. Waste and Land Management at 7:00 p.m. 
with Land Management meeting alone at 
6:00 p.m. 

January 25 - Citizens Advisory Committee 
January 26 - Rescheduled County Board 

Delbert E. Johnson Public Hearing for a conditional use/special 
exception permit for modification/alteration/replacement of a 
non-conforming use and structure in Trenton Township: Chairman 
Rohl read the official public hearing notice. Mr. Johnson was 
called forward to present his case to the committee. A copy of 
his layout was in the committee members packets for reviewal. 
Mr. Johnson ~istributed copies of his intended plans. He 
explained his drawings including placement of pillars, deck 
placement, type of rafters, frost footings, and how he planned to 
make changes. This would bring the trailer up to to the 1965 
flood level. His itemized bill for cost was included. His tax 
statement was also included. Mr. Johnson explained that his 
itemized bill was over $1,000 less than 50% of the valuation of 
his trailer. He also explained a plot plan he had included. 

Chairman Rohl asked for questions. Rita asked about the new roof 
over the entire trailer. Is existing roof bad? Mr. Johnson 
explained that moving destroys them and how his trusses would 
replace the existing roof. Ed asked about the distance the 
trailer would be off the ground. Mr. Johnson said about 9 feet 
and explained how he would pour the footings and put 
reinforcement rod in them. Rich asked if this was Mr. Johnsons 
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primary residence. Mr. Johnson said it wasn't but that it was 
purchased as a retirement home. His primary residence is on 
Launa Avenue. Chairman Rohl opened the floor to public comments. 
There were none. Mr. Johnson said that he had called his town 
chairman Don Johnson and that Don indicated that the Trenton Town 
Board had no objections to his plans. Jim Hulbert indicated that 
Don Johnson had called the Land Management Office and left that 
message. Chairman Rohl called for the staff Report. Jim Hulbert 
questioned Mr. Johnson as to whether this was a different mobile 
home that was on his lot. Mr. Johnson said that it was a 
different one and that he had ~old Joe about it. Jim stated that 
moving a different mobile home onto the lot was considered 100% 
replacement and is not allowable under state and county 
ordinances. He also said that the situation with the previous 
mobile home is still being determined as to whether it was a 
legal' non-conforming structure. Based on that and based on 
looking at Pierce County's Floodplain Ordinance, staff recommends 
that approval be denied and that the DNR had also been contacted 
and they concurred. A letter from Gary Lepak was shown stating 
the same. 

Mr. Johnson stated that he had been on Trenton Island since 1980 
and several trailers had been moved on. He also said that if the 
new trailer was the problem that he still had the old one in 
storage and would put it back on. He was advised that it still 
had not been determined if the old mobile home was in violation 
or not. Mr. Johnson said that he had never been told that. Jim 
indicated that allmobile homes were being questioned.as to 
whether it was acceptable by DNR standards for Pierce County to 
have issued permits for them to have been moved in in the first 
place. It was indicated that it was being worked on by the 
Corporation Counsel and that Pierce County c~rently does not 
have one. 

Chairman Rohl clarified that when Mr. Johnson notified Joe that 
he was replacing his mobile home, that Joe was not condoning it. 
Mr. Johnson said he realized that. 

Rich Ruemmele stated that given the letter from the DNR stating 
that the mobile home is a residential structure and prohibited in 
a floodway area, he moved that the committee deny the request for 
the permit application. Second by Rita. Motion carried. 

Jim Hulbert explained to Mr. Johnson what his options were if he 
wished to appeal the committee denial. Mr. Johnson asked if he 
had to pay the taxes on his trailer. He was told to attend his 
township Board of Adjustment to direct his tax questions to them. 

Robert Peterson, Rochester, but Trenton Island property owner was 
given the floor. He stated that he had applied for a permit a 
year and three months ago and a decision still had not been made 
on his but his check had been cashed immediately. He questioned 
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why Gary Lepak was not present at Delbert's hearing. He stated 
that he is going to take this to the state to as high an 
authority as possible. He is tired with everyone dragging their 
feet on these issues. Much heated discussion took place on the 
part of Mr. Johnson concerning the whole issue of permits being 
issued for Trenton Island. 

Chairman Rohl stated that the next agenda item was discuss/take 
action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Lawrence P & Mary 
Jane Huppert, Trimbelle and Oak Grove Townships. Staff 
recommendation was to approve. Motion byRita to approve, second 
by George. Question by Rita regarding whether it made a 
difference that parcels were not adjacent. Motion carried. 

Bill Holst stated that he had called the office this afternoon 
and was told that the meeting was still on for this evening. The 
me.eting notice was sent to him at an incorrect Hager City address 
instead of his Prescott address so he never got it. He stated 
that he isn't pleased with being put off all the time either. 
Chairman Rohl explained the circumstances of the meeting being 
shortened because of the cold weather and that they would have 
him on the agenda for the meeting on the 23rd. 

Motion by Rita to adjourn, second by George. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer, Zoning Secretary 
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PIERCE COUNTY WiSCONSIN -
-~ .. DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

... ELLSWORTH, 'WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce Coun·ty Land Hanag('~ment 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board on Tuesday, February 
8, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. · 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00p.m. Call to·order 
Agenda revis~ons 

A:A-jtfeb8 

- Approve minutes of oc·tober 26, 1993 
Set next meeting date 

Review depar~ment budgets 

- Discuss department priorities and objectives 

Di'scussion. 9f enforcement options 

- Discuss/take action on Administrative Assistant's 
·computer~·· · · 

- Discuss/take action on placement of shelving· in hall-.;vay 

Old business· 

New Business 

Motion to convene into -closed session under·WIS SS 
.19. 85 {1) (c) which states: considering employment, 

pr.omotion,. compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over vrhich the governmental body 
has jurisdic·tion or exercises responsibility, for. 
annual performance evaluation _of clerical staff. 

Adjournment 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce County Land Management 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board on Tuesday, February 
8, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 

A:A-jtfeb8 

- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of October 26, 1993 
- Set next meeting date 

- Review department budgets 

- Discuss department priorities and objectives 

- Discussion of enforcement options 

- Old business 

New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS SS 
19.85 (l)(c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for 
annual performance evaluation of clerical staff. 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
,,,~)EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~ONING OFFICE ~· 
?.0. BOX 647 

., ... ~LLSWORTH, WI 5401~ . ~ .. /~ ·. 

715) 273-3531- Ext. 2~,;-PRO~ ~~t-· . )1 
_ Stgnoture ~/, I!Ji-?'1-l£ ....... --.. 

Oat.; ~ ".:..fJ. ·· _..,"'•=: . .-.:~;o.~-=:::::J:~ 
MINUTES OF THE JOINT MEETING OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT 
COMMITTEE AND THE SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

February 8, 1994 

PRESENT: Joe Rohl, George Petaja, Opal Darr, Don Johnson, Dick 
Wilhelm, Ed Sjostrum, Barry Barringer, Rich Ruemmele. 

OTHERS: {see attached sheet) 

The meeting was called to order by Joe .Rohl, Chair of the Land 
Management Committee, at 7:00 p.m. 

AGENDA REVISIONS: A motion was made by George Petaja to remove 
the closed session from this meeting's agenda. The motion was 
seconded by Opal Darr. Motion passed. 

The minutes of October 26, 1993, were reviewed. A motion l-ras 
made to approve the minutes by Don Johnson. The motion was 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion passed. 

The next joint meeting date was set for April 6, 1994, at 7:00 
p.m. 

REVIEW DEPARTMENT BUDGETS: 

The .department budgets for 1993 and a portion of 1994 were 
reviewed •. Jim Hulbert, Land Management Administrator, 
interpreted the budget printouts for the board to review.· For 
1993 all budgets had a remaining surplus with the exception of 
the Uniform Numbering System. All budgets were cut for 1994 and 
thus far the budgets are in good standing for 1994. 

DISCUSS DEPARTMENT PRIORITIES AND OBJECTIVES: 

The priorities and objectives for 1994 were discussed. There are 
many priorities for the upcoming.year. The major priorities were 
determined to be Trenton Island, the Comprehensive Land Use Plan, 
and the Goodhue County MSW proposal. Th~ board declared 
"business as usual," despite the absence of a permanent Corporate 
counsel. Bill Thiel, acting Corporate Counsel, was commended for 
the fine job he has done thus far. A motion was made by George 
Petaja to make Trenton Island the #1 priority for the year, the 
Comprehensive Land Use Plan #2, and other legal issues be dealt 
with as they arise. The motion was seconded by Don Johnson. 
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Other important issues such as the Goodh~e Co. proposal, . 
recycling, and the need to hire a Solid Waste Manager and Zoning 
Administrator were cited. After this further discussion, the 
motion made by George was passed. 

DISCUSSION OF ENFORCEMENT OPTIONS: 

Jim Hulbert provided his input on this topic. He feels that 
citation authority should be given to the professionals of the 
department staff through an amendment to section 1.16.050 of the 
Pierce co. code. For the record, Joe Rohl felt that citation 
authority should only be given to the Zoning Administrator and 
Solid waste Manager. He felt ·Jhat since enforcement activity 
will compose such a small percentage of the total work done in 
the field, citation authority is only necessary for two of the 
staff members, not all of them. Opal Darr felt that-because of 
the absence of the Zoning Administrator and the impending absence 
of.the Solid Waste Manager, citation authority should be given to 
at least three of the professional staff members. 

Mr. Hulbert then stated that he felt.that the professional staff 
should work directly with the Corporate Counsel so that politics 
plays no part in the enforcement process. Ordinances must be 
enforced, or they should be removed from the books entirely. The 
lack of enforcement of land use ordinances that occurs in Pierce 
County was also stressed by the DNR, and.that until many issues 
are cleared ~p, Pierce county will receive no grant money. 
George'·Petaja .felt that the committees should not have to deal 
with any aspect of the enforcement process so as to concentrate 
on their priorities and objectives. 

A motion was made by George Petaja to enact a trial period where 
no committee hearings would occur in the enforcement of· land use 
violations. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion passed. For the record, Joe Rohl was opposed to this 
motion. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT'S COMPUTER: ... 
Because· the Administrative Assistant's computer is currently out 
of order, a motio~ was made to borrow a computer from the Highway 
Department by George Petaja to alleviate the problem. The motion 
was seconded by Opal Darr. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON PLACEMENT OF SHELVING IN HALLWAY: 

A rack for informational brochures is to be built in the hallway 
·outside the Department of Land Management. It will cost 
approximately $100 and will meet all necessary requirements. A 
motion was· made to a~prove the construction of this rack by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Opal Darr. The motion 
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passed. 

OLD BUSINESS: none. 

NEW BUSINESS: none. 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by George Petaja. The 
motion was seconded by Opal Darr. The meeting adjourned. 

S¥bmitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
cc~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

Z:ONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
,~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 . 

715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 11, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of February 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 P.M. 

7:10 p.m. 

Approved: 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 2/8/94 

Jim Leis, agent for u.s. Cellular Mobile Telephone 
Network. Public Hearing for a Conditional Use 
Permit to construct a telecommunications tower and 
concrete equipment shelter, Town of River Falls 

Discussjtake.action on Bill Holst rezone request. 
from Agriculture to Industry, Trenton Township 

Discuss/take action on request by Duane Ferguson 
to operate a marina on Trenton. Island 

Discussjtake action on procedures for 
documentation on Conditional Use, Special 
Exceptions, and Rezones 

Discussion of comprehensive planning process 

Discuss/take action on outstanding judgement in 
Pierce County -vs- Carpenter from 1983 

Request authorization for Greg Gappa to attend 
WLIA Conference in Stevens Point 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

~~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

February 17, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Comm~ttee meeting on the 23rd day 
of February 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 P.M. 

7:10 p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 2/8/94 
Jim Leis, agent for U.S. Cellular Mobile Telephone 
Network. Public Hearing for a Conditional Use 
Permit to construct a telecommunications tower and 
concrete equipment shelter, Town of River Falls 

Discuss/take action on Bill Holst rezone request 
from Agriculture to Industry, Trenton Township 

Discuss/take action on request by Duane Ferguson 
to operate a marina on Trenton Island 

Discuss/take action on procedures for 
documentation on Conditional Use, Special 
Exceptions, and Rezones 

Discussion of comprehensive planning process 

Discuss/take action on outstanding judgement in 
Pierce County -vs- Carpenter from 1983 

Request authorization for Greg Gappa to attend 
WLIA Conference in Stevens Point 

Discussjtake action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreements for: GordonjStarla Deiss - Clifton 
Twnsp; Shirley J. Sitz Family Trust - Martell 
Twnsp; Robert/Kathy Traynor - Gilman Twnsp. 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 

. 
Approved: ~ _g -e.. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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LANGER 

MINUTES OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

February 23, 1994 

MEMBERS: Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrum, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, 
George Petaja 

., "' ,.......-

OTHERS: Don Johnson, Dennis Anderson, Jim Leis, Duane Ferguson, 
Bill Holst, Greg Gappa, others (see attached list) 

The meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Joe Rohl at 
7:00 p.m. 

The next meeting dates were set: March 23 at 7:00p.m., April 6 
at 7:00p.m. (joint meeting), and April 13 at 7:00p.m. 

AGENDA REVISIONS: The Farmland Preservation Agreements were 
moved to the beginning of the meeting. 

The minutes of February 8, 1994 were reviewed. A motion to 
approve the minutes was made by Rita Kozak. The motion was 
seconded by Ed sjostrum. T~e motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON FARMLAND PRESERVATION AGREEMENTS 

Farmland Preservation Agreements were reviewed for Gordon and 
starla Deiss of Clifton Township, Shirley J. Sitz Family Trust of 
Martell Township, and Robert and Kathy Traynor of Gilman 
Township. A m9tion to approve these agreements was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Rita Kozak. The motion 
passed. 

A short recess was called from 7:06 p.m. until 7:10 p.m. 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR U.S. CELLULAR 
MOBILE TELEPHONE NETWORK: 

The notice of public hearing was read by Rich Ruemmele. Jim 
Leis, an agent for u.s. Cellular Mobile Telephone Network, was 
introduced. He proceeded to describe the proposed plan for the 
construction of the tower with an additional concrete equipment 
shelter~ The lot was selected based upon a computer model of the 
terrain, which suggested that this lot would most suit the needs 
of the tower construction. The lot is approximately 300 by 300 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow '-eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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feet in size, on which a tower of 150 feet will be constructed to 
provide mobile telephone service to River Falls and a large 
portion of Pierce County. Mobile telephone service would entail 
business and personal matters of the customers, and emergency and 
disaster recovery matters. He stated that the tower would hold 
additional attachments. 

The floor was then opened up for public comments and questions 
concerning the plan. 

Louie Campbell, Chairman of River Falls Township, was present to 
provide the feelings of constituents and board members from his 
area. The Town Board left the matter in the hands of the Land 

-~- ..,_ ,__ __ ]:1an9-gement Committee, but recommended that U.S. Cellular should 
possibly rent space on an existing tower as opposed to 
constructing the proposed tower. They also recommended· that no 
lights be put on the tower for the comfort of the surrounding 
residents, and that u.s. Cellular overbuild to accommodate 
renters. 

Mr. Leis addressed a few of these concerns. He stated that the 
possibility of renting space on another tower was explored, but 
none could be found to accommodate their needs. He also stated 
that the FAA will determine the type of lighting that will be 
installed on the tower. 

The committee feelings about this issue were discussed. The 
subject of the easements to the property was brought up. A staff 
report was read which recommended a denial to the request unless 
this matter could be resolved to everyone's satisfaction during 
the discussion and consideration of the request. Bob Scheffers, 
County Surveyor, said that the aspects of the easement should be 
included in the legal documents pending upon the sale of the 
property to u.s. Cellular. Mike Knoll, Pierce County Sheriff's 
Department provided further information that because access from 
the south of the property might disappear, access from the north 
was requested. He also expressed concerns about possible tower 
failure and channel sets. 

Mr. Leis again addressed these issues. He mentioned that the 
F.C.C. will take care of any encountered problems such as 
interference, and that his company would have to accommodate the 
Sheriff's Department and not the other way around. 

Joel Morrow, of River Falls Township, explained that Bernice 
Morrow passed away, so the land will be divided up and the 
easement should be dealt with accordingly. 

The matter was discussed further. A motion to approve the 
conditional use permit contingent upon the approval of the 
F.c.c., the F.A.A, and the Sheriff's Department was made by 
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George Petaja, and seconded by Rich Ruemmele. The motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON BILL HOLST'S REZONE REQUEST FROM 
AGRICULTURE TO INDUSTRY, TRENTON TOWNSHIP: 

Bill Holst was introduced. He began by stating that his original 
request for rezone has been revised, and the new request is 
approximately 15% of the size of the original request. He 
presented a picture of the property to be rezoned needed to put 
in a railroad spur. 

Bill Warner, Economic Development Director, voiced his view of 
the proposal. He feels that the revised request is sufficient 
for the spur, makes good use of the railroad, and is the best 
plan according to the topography of the location. 

The committee's feelings were discussed. A staff report was 
submitted.The report, recommended approval of the revised rezone 
by the committee to the County Board for further deliberation. 

Members of the Trenton Town Board were present to provide input 
on the feelings of the residents from Trenton Township. Dennis 
Anderson, Trenton Town Board member, as well as Don Johnson, 
Trenton Town Board Chairman, both stated that Trenton Township . 
for the most part disapproves of the rezone, and petitions have 
been circulated to support the disapproval. 

Actual residents of Trenton Township present at the meeting were 
then called upon to provide their feelings and opinions 
concerning the matter. The petitions were circulated in response 
to the board meeting and articles printed in the Pierce County 
Herald. ·They are afraid that the majority will not be correctly 
represented. Derf Hoisington of Trenton Township expressed many 
concerns. He contacted the DNR, which owns a parcel of land near 
the proposed rezone site, and the DNR supposedly was concerned 
about the protection of their land resources. They are waiting 
for further response from the DNR. 

Bob Schroeder of Trenton Township stated that the residents of 
the township object to the industry appearing all around the 
residential areas, and that they feel that it detracts from the 
beauty of their neighborhoods and provides various types of 
pollution. He would like to see a comprehensive zoning plan 
enacted to alleviate these rezone requests. 

Fran O'Connell of Trenton Township stated that he wants neither a 
gravel pit nor any steel factories near his home. 

Louie Campbell of River Falls Township felt that the matter 
should be returned to the township for approval of the revised 
plan. 
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Benjamin Morrow of Minneapolis, a prospective buyer of the 
property, was present and described his proposed plant. He said 
that it will only be for welding highway beam girders, the only 
pollution will be the odor coming off of the arc of a weld so he 
does not believe that pollution will be a factor. The sewer 
system will be used only for the factory workers. 

George Grajkowske felt that industry should be kept strictly to 
industrial zones. 

Nancy Hoisington of Trenton Township felt that more traffic is 
not needed on Highway 35 as it is known for it's scenic beauty 
and is a bus route for school children. 

Jim Everts of Trenton Township felt that this is a totally -new~--~_,_- . .,. 
issue because of the changes in the request and should be treated 
as a new issue. 

The floor was then returned to committee discussion. Rita Kozak 
questioned whether or not this needs to return to the township 
again for approval. Committee Chair Rohl felt sending it back 
was unnecessary, and he sees it as a compromise. He supports the 
rezone as it stands. Ed Sjostrum felt that the same results 
would occur if it was returned to the township. 

A motion was made to approve the rezone request for approval to 
the County Board by George Petaja. The motion was seconded by 
Rich Ruemmele. The motion passed with the exception of Rita 
Kozak, who disapproved and stated so. 

A short recess was called. 

The meeting was reconvened with the request to operate a marina 
on Trenton Island by Duane Ferguson. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON REQUEST BY DUANE FERGUSON TO OPERATE A 
MARINA ON TRENTON ISLAND: 

A staff report was read that recommended denial of the request 
until needed information in the plans for the proposed marina has 
been supplied. 

Duane Ferguson was present to describe his plans to the 
committee. He explained that gas vending was not in his plans, 
and that the gas tank on his property could possibly be removed 
or sold. He also stated that throughout his contacts with the 
DNR about his requests he has received approval, but he needs to 
provide a complete plan of his marina to Dan Koich of the DNR for 
final approval. 

As there were no staff present to provide further information, 
the committee decided to reconsider the plan at a later date. 

. I 
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DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON PROCEDURES FOR DOCUMENTATION: 

Annilee Cain was present to clarify some aspects of procedures 
for documentation on Conditional Use, Special Exceptions, and 
Rezones. She said that a few things contained could be 
simplified for further improvement, but otherwise she will 
co~plete the procedures for documentation. 

DISCUSSION OF COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING PROCESS: 

The next meeting concerning the continuing comprehensive planning 
process will be a meeting of the Citizens' Advisory Committee on 
March 2, 1994 at 7:30 p.m. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON OUTSTANDING JUDGEMENT IN PIERCE CO. VS. 
CARPENTER FROM 1983: 

Marjory Carpenter and Shawn McGuire were present to explain their 
situation concerning an outstanding judgement that occurred 
against them in 1983 concerning a retaining wall. A substantial 
forfeiture was awarded to Pierce County from this case. 

A staff report was read that recommended the committee should 
forgive the forfeiture, for the County has no business enforcing 
regulations unless adequate records are kept and the forfeiture 
is collected in a timely manner. A motion was made by Rich 
Ruemmele to forgive the forfeiture, and was seconded by Rita 
Kozak.. Motion carried. 

REQUEST AUTHORIZATION FOR GREG GAPPA TO ATTEND WLIA CONFERENCE IN 
STEVENS POINT: 

A motion was made by Rich Ruemmele to grant Greg Gappa 
authorization to attend WLIA Conference in stevens Point. The 
Eotion was seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion carried. 

OLD BUSINESS: none. 

NEW BUSINESS: Rita Kozak suggested that before the committee 
should take any public comments, it should make a statement that 
rumors and hearsay will not be permitted in the discussion, and 
to let only the person making the request represent themselves. 

Chairman Joe Rohl stated that he no longer desires to chair the 
Land Management Committee meetings. 

A motion was made to adjourn by Rich Ruemmele. The motion was 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. The meeting 
adjourned at approximately 9:30 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715} 273-3531 -Ext. 232 

March 4, 1994 

There w111 be a Land Manaqement Committee meeting on the 9th day 
of March 1994. at 7:oo p.m. in the County Board roo~ in the 
Courthou~~, E11sworth. 

7:00P.M. -

.. 

... 
7:15 p.m. 

Approved: 

call to order 
Agenda revision~ 
Next meeting aates 
Approve minutes of 2/23/94 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Continuation of Ferguson Publio Hearinq tabled 
from 2/23/94 

Discuss/take action on preliminary major Certified 
Survey Hap; Glen Wiese, Clifton Township 

Discussion of County statutory responsibilities 
regaraing septic systems 

Old Business 
New Business 
Ad.jourronent 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
'D~Iht-...r~ nn ff'M~•"rl~ 1-lan.o ... 
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P.02 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

z;ONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

,_ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
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Date ____ ...-::.___..:o:::....c.---t-....~----

SANDY LANGER 

MINUTES OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

March 9, 1994. 

MEMBERS: Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, 
Joe Rohl 

OTHERS: see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Joe Rohl at 
7:08 p.m. 

AGENDA REVISIONS: Chairman Rohl announced that the only revision 
is that the Ferguson Public Hearing tabled from February 23, 1994 
will not be acted on tonight. He will give a brief explanation 
under ol~ Business later. 

The next meeting dates were set: March 23 at 7:00p.m., April 6 
at 7:00p.m. (joint meeting), and April 13 at 7:00p.m. Will 
wait until after.the election to set additional meeting dates. 

The minutes of February 23, 1994 were reviewed. A motion to 
approve the minutes was made by Rita Kozak. The motion was 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. The motion passed. 

SURVEYORS REPORT: Bob Sheffers felt the schedules and written 
report he submitted were self explanatory. He included maps 
outlining where the Wisconsin Department of Transportation will 
be working on roads this summer. Markers will be protected in 
those areas before, during, and after construction. If there is 
damage to any markers they will be restored as soon as 
construction is over. Would like to know where to concentrate 
efforts this year, with his suggestion being both Clifton 
Township where a lot of activity is, and along the Pierce/Pepin 
County line in Maiden Rock Township. Committee members stated 
they had no public feedback concerning where surveying work was 
being done. Questions raised: Joe Rohl - Since joint venture 
between Pepin and Pierce County should formal communication be 
established with Pepin County? Bob said he could speak for them. 
Rich Ruemmele - Will all these projects go in 1994? Bob said 
plahs have all been drawn up. Bob described corners that need to 
be protected. When asked who will monitor which county his crew 
will be working for he said his report will have to be trusted. 
Joe Rohl - Questioned what would happen if work were all in the 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



eastern portion of the county. Would there be development 
pressure? Bob said he didn't know. Joe stated he felt that both 
areas could be worked on but not at the same time. He would like 
to see work on one area the first half of the season and the 
other area the second half. Rita felt that since there may be a 
new Land Management Committee after the election, that it should 
also be run by whomever the members may be. Joe felt that the 
report for where work for the next year would be done should be 
approved officially during the next Surveyors Report after the 
election, and the map showing the areas be presented then. 
George Petaja - Felt that as a courtesy, the written plan 
submitted by Bob last month should be run by the Executive 
Committee of the County Board because it is a inter-governmental 
type action. A motion to approve the Surveyors Report was made 
by George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. The 
motion passed. 

APPROVE VOUCHERS: 

Rita noted that there are vouchers for advertising the Solid 
Waste Manager position in with the Land Management vouchers and 
questioned whether they should be there. A motion to approve the 
vouchers after investigating Solid Waste Manager ads was made by 
Rita Kozak. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON PRELIMITNARY MAJOR CERTIFIED SURVEY MAP. 
GLEN WIESE, CLIFTON TOWNSHIP: 

Jim Weber presented information on preliminary major certified 
survey map, Glen Wiese property, Clifton rownship, which included 
a preliminary map. Stated it was in Section 4. George stated it 
was the old Valley View Road. Jim described the maps which 
contained contours. Said Glen is proposing to lay out fifteen 
parcels and build a road as shown on the map. George questioned 
powerline and the easement on Lot 5. The easement is to access 
the land in back of the development. Jim explained there is a 
100' easement on either side of the power line that would exclude 
building in that area. Anyone buying that lot would have to 
accept it as it is. Jim briefly reviewed the covenants some of 
which included: Wanting to preserve the natural beauty of the 
valley; all residential lots for single families with attached 
garages for two automobiles; limit of one storage building of 
2,500 1 or less with exterior finish similar to the residence; 
restricts commercial use; must have underground utilities; 9 
months from beginning of construction to completion required; 
livestock such as cows, pigs, goats, or poultry may not be kept, 
cats and birds and up to two dogs are allowed, one horse on lots 
under five acres and two horses on lots over five acres; 
restriction of further sub-division by lot owners; would like to 
be able to look at building plans to verify that they fit in with 
what he wants to have out there; some conditions on exterior 
colors; driveways should conform to natural grades; minimum 
building size; tree cuting limitations; mobile home limitations; 
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vehicle storage restrictions. Rich Ruemmele asked if there was 
anything in the covenants that stated this is in an agricultural 
zone and their neighbors could be farming so that they don't come 
back to the Land Management Committee to complain about manure 
spreading in the area or machinery-on the roads. He felt that 
residents should be aware that if-they want the rural life they 
should know about the rural attachments. Joe felt this would be a 
good idea. Jim stated he would check on having that added. Joe 
questioned provisions for road care. Jim said there was wording 
in the covenants that addressed that. The road would not be 
blacktopped unless three-fourths of the residents wanted it done 
and that it would not be turned over to the township unless 
three-fourths of the residents wanted it done. Discussion was 
held concerning drainage and that Soil Conservation Service 
review it. A motion to grant preliminary approval was made by 
Rich Ruemmele providing conditions 1, 2, and 3 from Staff Report 
are satisfied. Rich would also like to see a copy of the 
covenants to review before final approval, but this is not part 
of his motion. The motion was seconded by Rita Kozak. The road 
covenants also need to be recorded. After more discussion 
concerning surveyor review of CSM's the motion carried. 

COUNTY RESPONSIBILITY REGARDING SEPTIC SYSTEMS: 

Chairman Rohl stated the problem was that without a Zoning 
Administrator the soil tests must be reviewed by a Certified Soil 
Tester. In his staff report Jim suggested bringing in someone to 
review soil tests and upon either Joe's or Jim's approval, we get 
a contract drawn up with them through Corporation Counsel. Jim 
would like this done before the next meeting. George stated that 
basicaly what was being suggested was that Mary Jo Larson be 
approached about the job. A question regarding liability 
insurance for her was raised. It was felt that that could be 
addressed in the contract that was drawn up. If there was a 
conflict in the personnel code as far as insurance went, the 
price would reflect that cost. A motion was made by George 
Petaja that an attempt be made to get Mary Jo or another 
certified soil tester to review soil tests and that department 
head and/or committee chairman be given approval to do so. The 
motion was seconded by Rita Kozak. The motion passed. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

After a telephone conversation with Jim Hulbert, Joe found out 
that information was not complete for the Duane Ferguson 
proposal. The problem is that Gary Lepak, DNR, says that Duane 
has to have a signed agreement with Emergency Goverment stating 
his plans for evacuation in an emergency. This is required under 
NR 116. This appears to be the only thing missing in order to 
grant approval. This will be placed on the agenda for the March 
23 meeting. 



Chairman Rohl passed around a document for the members to sign to 
satisfy the judgement in the matter of the County vs Carpenter as 
addressed at the last meeting. 

Chairman Rohl also wanted members to review the amended proposed 
amendment 94-08 going before the board. He proposed to Bill 
Thiel 1 Acting Corporation Counsel 1 that it be written more 
specifically than it had previously. He stated it is already in 
the County Board 1 S hands but he just wanted to make committee 
members aware of changes which are more specific than just 
"department personnel" as previously written. 

NEW BUSINESS: none 

A motion was made to adjourn by Rich Ruernmele. The motion was 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned 
at approximately 8:15 p.m. 

Submitted by -- Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
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Ma.rch lS1 1.994 

There vill be a Land Management committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of March 1994, at 7:00 p.~. in the ~ounty Board room in the 
Courthouse, E~lsworth. 

7:00 p.:rn. -

7:1.0 p.lll. -

APPROVED: 

AGENDA 

call to order 
AgenQa rev~sione 
Next meetinq dates 
ApprovR minutes o% J/9/94 

Continuation of Ferquson Public Hearing tableQ 
fro~ 2/23/94 

Petition to amend Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 
to allow small rural businesses in its Ag Zone 

Approve city of Pre~co~t request to amend Pierce 
county outdoor Recreation Plan 

Old l3us1ne:ss 
New Business 
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SANDY LANGER 
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MINUTES ·OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

March 23, 1994 

MEMBERS: George Petaja, Ed Sjostrum, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemm.ele, 
Joe Rohl {arriving at 7:15 p.m.) 

OTHERS: Jim Hulbert·, Bill Schroeder, Duane Ferguson 

The meeting meeting was called to order by Vice-chair George 
Petaja in the absence_ of Chair Rohl at 7:00p.m. 

AGENDA REVSIONS: none 

NEXT MEETING DATES: April 6, 7:00 p.m. - Joint meeting with SWMB 
April 13, 7:00 p.m. 

Motion by Kozak, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of the 
meeting held on 3/9/94. Motion passed. 

CONTINUATION OF FERGUSON PUBLIC HEARING TABLED FROM 2/23/94: 
(Request to operate a marina, construct a campground, locate a 
mobile restroom facility and a mobile utility structure.) 

Jim Hulbert reviewed his staff report as follows: 

For more than a year, Mr. Ferguson et al. have· been assembling 
information requested by the Department of Land Management and 
the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources. The project has 
evolved during this time, but has now apparently been finalized. 
The necessary clearances have been obtained from DNR, with the 
exception of the flood warning and notification procedure. A 
telephone conversation with Gary Lepak has ·Jim.convinced that a 
workable flood warning and notification procedur~ will soon be 
written to the satisfaction of all parties. Gary Lepak, and Gary 
Brown from the Pierce County Office of Emergency Government, have 
been very helpful in getting this last barrier removed. Staff 
recommendation is to approve the permit request with the 
following conditions: 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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1. An acceptable flood warning and emergency evacuation 
procedure will be prepared which is approved, in writing, by the 
DNR and the Office of Emergency Government. This gives the 
aplicants legal protection, as well as giving the Land Management 
Committee the authority to rescind the conditional use permit if 
a procedure is not developed. A target date should be set, May 
1, 1994. 

2. It must be made clear to the applicant that this conditional 
use permit is valid only for the stated uses and as delineated in 
the fairly lengthy corresondence between the applicant, DNR, and 
Pierce County. No other new or modified use is covered by this 
permit. 

3. All statements, agreements, and representations made in the 
record, such as the removal of the fuel tank, the removal of the 
propane tanks, sealing of the holding tank before a flood, and so 
on are a part of the conditions making this permit possible. Any 
later deviations from this-written record, or failure to comply 
with mutually agreen upon items may consititue grounds for a 
revocation of the permit. Any changes or modifications may 
require a new conditional use permit and the applicants are 
hereby advised to notify the Department of Land Management if any 
changes or modifications are contemplated. 

Included was a Finding of Fact from Dan Koich. Jim also spoke 
with Gary Lepak and he is pleased and no longer has ~py problems 
with this. 

Kozak asked if this was a normai 2-year conditional use and it 
was confirmed that it was. Mr. Fergu~on was not aware that there 
was a time limit on the permit. It was explained to him that any 
use in the floodplain is a conditional use and therefore subject 
to two-year reviewal that no fees are associated with the renewal 
and that he would be notified when the time arrived for renewal. 

Public comment was requested. There was none. Ruemmele moved 
that the permit be granted with,'i:h.e.- attached conditions. Motion 
second by Sjostrom. Motion passed. .. 

Mr. Ferguson was uncertain about the May 1 deadline but felt it 
was as good a date as any. Jim told him that now that he had 
been granted the conditional use he could get the land use 
permits whenever he wanted. Mr. Ferguson did not know that 
permits would be required and felt that he had the necessary 
permits from the state. Jim told him that the state only 
approves the plans and that the county issues the permits. 
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PETITION TO AMEND PIERCE COUNTY ZONING ORDINANCE TO ALLOW SMALL 
RURAL BUSINESSES IN ITS AG ZONE: 

Jim reviewed the proposed changes in the ordiance which now is 
very confusing and contradictory concerning home or farm-based 
businesses. Allowing incidental rural economic ang 
entrepreneurial activity can expand the tax base and employment 
possibilities for residents, while still retaining rural 
characteristics most Pierce County residents cherish. Jim has 
been asked by a County Board Supervisor, steve Schoeder, and a 
citizen he represents to create an acceptable amendment to the 
zoning ordinance which will relax restrictions on farm or home 
based occupations, and they will formally petition the County 
Board to do so. This concept is also supported by the Pierce 
county Economic Development Corporation and he believes the 
Pierce County Board of Supervisors would also support it as long 
as a degree of control remai~s. 

The proposal is as follows: 

Delete Sections 18.06.250 (household ocupation definition), 
18.08.440 (professional home office definition) and 18.12.060 
(permitting conditions for household occupations and professional 
home offices). These provisions in our ordinance are unfair, 
contraditory, difficult to enforce, and may create problems if we 
ever had to go to court over a perceived violation. 

Add a new section 18.08.250: Home and farm based occupations. 
Any occupation, business, or profession for gain or support 
conducted entirely within buildings by resident occupants which 
is incidental to the principal reside~tial or agricultural use of 
the premises in the Agricultural Zoning District. 

Add a new section 18.22.060: Home and farm based occupations, 
requirements 

A. Where permitted: Within a single dwelling unit provided 
that no more than 25 percent of<.:.total f'ioor sp2ree is used for the 
home or farm based occupation or within a single detached 
accessory structure or outbuilding up to 800 square feet in total 
floor area, and where no equipment, supplies, miscellaneous 
items, raw materials, items to be sold or repaired, or other 
items associated with the home or farm based occupation is 
stored, kept or confined outside of the allowable indoor floor 
area. The parcel size must be at least five acres in area and be 
located in the Agricultural Zoning District. Property line 
setbacks must be at least 100 feet when adjoining any parcel 
located in the Residential Zoning Districts (Rand R1). There 
shall be no more than one home or farm based occupation per . 
parcel of land. Normal, customary, and permitted agricultural 
uses or practices may continue without restriction. 
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B. Evidence of use: Nor more than one nonilluminated sign 
having an area of not more than 20 square feet shall be permitted 
in conjunction with a home or farm based occupation. 

c. Parking: Provisions contained in section 18.56.030 
relating to required parking spaces shall be followed. 

D. Number of employees: Not more than two full time 
equivalent employees associated with the home or farm based 
occupation who are not residents of the parcel may be employed. 

E. Examples of permitted home and farm based occupations: 
Activities such as cabinet-making, auto and auto body repair, 
retail sales, pottery manufacturing, day care and babysitting, 
real estate sales, ·insurance sales, the practice of law and 
medicine, laundering, beauty shops, barber shops, gunsmithing, 
jewelry making, the making of crafts, dance studios, art studios, 
taxidermy studios, woodcarving studios, outboard motor and small 
engine rpair, assembly of component parts into a final or 
intermediate product, upholstering, dress making, curtain making 
and other such similar activities. 

Uses which are permitted only in the Industrial Zoning District 
or which create noise, dust, air pollution, water pollution, or 
conflict with agricultural activities are prohibited. ~acause of 
the reliance on septic systems to treat wastewater, uses such as 
photographic film developing, metal plating, or others which may 
impair the functioning of the septic system or pollute 
groundwater are also prohibited. 

F. Any home or farm based occupation which utilizes hazardous 
materials or generates hazardous waste must comply with all 
appropriate regulations and shall consult with, notify, and 
conform to requirements of the Pierce County Office of Emergency 
Government and the Pierce County Solid Waste Management Board. 
Examples of hazardous materials and wastes include: paints, 
paint thinners, solvents, paint removers, used ~otor oil, 
poisons, caustics, acids, radioactive substances, explosives, and 
other materials regulated by state and federal government 
hazardous substance regulations. 

Add to section 18c36.020: Permitted uses. ---and home or farm 
based occupations as governed by section 18.12.060. 

Jim gained these ideas from the review of several ordinances and 
a feeling for what he thinks the majority of residents favor. 
The public hearing before the Land Management Committee will 
determine the degree of support or animosity for this amendment. 
Jim recommends that the petition be filed with the County Clerk 
and that the Land Management Committee schedule a public hearing 
next month. 
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committee questions and comments: How soon could it get on the 
agenda? A - 2 weeks and 10 days. How was 800 square feet 
arrived at? A - Arbitrary and it could be modified up or down. 
could a portion of a building be used for a business? A - As long 
as it fit the square footage requirements. Would .·this make legal 
what already exists out there now? Technically they are still in 
violation but Jim would suggest that if this passes they be 
forgiven. Any normal, customary use in the ag zone shall remain, 
such as seed dealers, as that is a permitted use. The intent is 
to keep the business small in scope so'that it doesn't interfere 
with the rural atmosphere of the county. 

Petaja made a motion to set up a public hearing and get on with 
it. Jim recommended that after the public hearing the committee 
make a recommendation to the County Board. Second by Sjostrom. 
A date for the Land Management Committee to meet to hold a public 
hearing on this matter was.set for April 27th at 7:00p.m. 

APPROVE CITY OF PRESCOTT REQUEST TO AMEND PIERCE COUNTY OUTDOOR 
RECREATION PLAN: 

The City of Prescott would like to add the following items to the 
Pierce County outdoor Recreation on page 6, Action Program, 
Freedom Park: 

1. New pavilion, appx. 50 x 60 ft. to include restrooms., 
showers, open stage bandshell and open group space. 
2. Landscaping plan to include plantings, reconditioning lawn 
and road. 
3. Playground equipment to replace old equipment. 
4. Scenic overlook 
5. Public art sculptures. 
6. Change boundary fence from low priority to high priority. 

Motion by Ruemmele to adopt proposed change from Prescott to the 
Pierce County Outdoor Recreation Pl~n, second by Kozak. Motion 
passed. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Jim asked whether there was going to be a change in fees. It was 
tabled by the Finance Committee. Joe said that he would talk to 
the Finance Committee. 

NEW BUSINESS; 

Jim explained that many people are requesting that the Land 
Management Office fax them copies of things which becomes an 
expense for the county. He would like to see a policy adopted 
requiring payment of .50/page in advance before we send a fax. 
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The Committee recommended that the Land Management Office adopt 
this fax policy. 

George said the County Board grilled Land Management Committee 
members on the proposed floodplain employee. What is he and what 
does he do? Jim explained that he is directly supervised by 
Regional Planning and the County Board. George said Greg 
Flogstad told Dave Sorenson that the grant hasn't been approved 
for that individual yet. Jim said it was news to him. Jim said 
that decisions have been made that he hasn't been informed of and 
so consequently wee not included in the buyout grant application, 
and that floodplain questions have been coming to our office. 
George said that it was decided that Corporation Counsel would 
field these questions first and then the County Clerk. If they 
come back and ask Jim questions, that's fine but initial 
questions should be referred to Corporation Counsel first. Motion 
made by Petaja , second by Kozak that Land Management Department 
refer Trenton Island questions and all floodplain matters to 
Corporation Counsel. Motion passed. 

George stated he had received a complaint on Jims letter that was 
sent to County Board Members and Town Boards on county stationary 
regarding proposed legislation on constitutional takings. He 
felt that when Jims personal opinion is involved it should not go 
on county stationary. Jim said he gives his opinion every day 
and has done it hundreds of times and without a position 
description it is hard for him to know what his job_ is. George 
felt it was an unsolicited opinion of Jims and that Jim should 
just give out "facts". Jim explained that it was a solicited 
opinion. Several citizens asked him to provide this information 
to township officials and County Board members. He asked where 
the line was drawn as far as his opinion goes? The staff reports 
given earlier are full of opinions based on laws and past 
precedents. People ask for his opinion daily on zoning, 
planning, or other issues the Department is involved in. Rita 
felt maybe the problem was in the wording of the letter. Jim 
said he had received a letter from Chairman Dick Wilhelm stating 
specifically that Jim should always tell people that it is Jims 
opinion;- so he was following specific directions from Mr. Wilhelm 
when he sent the letter in question out and that Joe had a copy 
of Dicks letter to Jim. George said he was unaware of Dicks 
directions. Jim felt that some people take every opportunity 
that they can to "hammer" the department or him personally. He 
feels his actions have always been above-board and that he takes 
great pain to do the right thing; it is his job to give opinions. 
He said he needs direction from the Committee to know what to do 
in the future. 

Rich said he had a call from a River Falls citizen asking what a 
person had to do to get a re-zone and that he was specifically 
referring to Cemstone wanting a re-zone from Ag to Industrial 
directly across from the River Falls Town Hall. Jim explained 
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that he had spoken to Louie Campbell, the realtor and someone 
from Cemstone and explained that it would be very unlikely for 
the re-zone to take place, but they were more than welcome to 
schedule a public hearing on the matter. Past practice has shown 
that it would be highly unlikely for a five acre parcel for a 
cememt plant to be re-zoned from Ag to Industrial. Jim told him 
that he wouldn't schedule a hearing until he came-in and provided 
the plans and papers necessary to schedule it. Rich then felt 
that Jim hadn't shut the person out as he had been led to 
believe. Jim said he also explained that if they scheduled a 
public hearing for a re-zone and it was denied they could appeal 
the decision. 

George informed the committee that the Holst Industrial Rezone 
had been tabled by the county Board at their last meeting. The 
reason for tabling it was thought to give supervisors more time 
to read the information on it. · 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m •. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce County Land Management 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board on Wednesday, April 
6, l.994 at 7:00 p.m., in the, county Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 

Approved: 

A:A-jtapro 

- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of 2/8/94 
- Approve LMC vouchers 
- Set next meeting date 

- Review department budgets 

- Discuss department priorities and objectives 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
l.9.85 (l.) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for 
annual performance evaluation of clerical staff. 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTES OF THE JOINT NEETING OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND £.1ANAGEHENT 
CO~~liTTEE AND THE SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

April 6, 1994 

Present: Opal Darr, Dick Wilhelm, Barry Barringer, Don Johnson, 
George Petaja, Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele. 

The meeting was called to order by George Petaja. 

No agenda revisions. 

The minutes of the February 8, 1994 meeting were reviewed. A 
motion was made to approve the minutes by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion was seconded by Don Johnson. Motion passed. 

The Land Management Committee Vouchers were reviewed. A mo·tion was 
made to approve the minutes by Ed Sjostrom. The motion was 
seconded by Don Johnson. Motion passed. 

The next joint meeting will be July 13, 1994 at 7:00 p.m. 

REVIEW DEPARTMENT BUDGETS: 

The department budgets for the first quarter of 1994 were reviewed. 
Jim Hulbert, Land Management Administrator, interpre·ted the budget 
printouts for the board to revie-v1. 

Heavy Metal and Rubber Days will be coming up in June. Revenue 
averages around $6,000 in the Clean Svleep account. This is 
collected from the many residents that participate in·. the Heavy 
Metal and Rubbery Days. 

The Recycling Center is having a hard time with costs on repair and 
maintenance. We are having problems vTith trucks and they are 
beyond the long term plan to obtain replacements. We do increase 
the line item for repairs each year, but we canno·t anticipa·te 
breakdowns, only estimate. Also there were repairs needed on the 
rental property, such as the frozen pipes which we paid for instead 
of the landlord. Opal would like a copy of the repair expenses as 
well as the other operating supplies expenses during the past felv 
years to analyze the expenditures. Advertising v1as high because of 
advertising for a new Solid Waste Manager. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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The GIS printing and duplication was high because of the items Greg 
needed to order for printing. 

The costs for the signs for the Uniform Numbering System fluctuate. 
We may not have to order signs for quite some time again. 

There was some discussion about ·transferring funds which can be 
done ·through the Finance Committee, if needed and feasible. 

DISCUSS DEPARTMENT PRIORITIES AND OBJECTIVES: 

The priorities and objectives for 1994 were discussed. The 
objectives have not changed from the last meeting. The objectives 
are still Land Use with Trenton Island, the Comprehensive Plan, the 
Goodhue County MSW proposal and Recycling, and Legal Zoning 
matters. 

Jim Hulbert co~~ended Bev, the new Zoning Secretary for her good 
work. He feels even being short staffed we are doing better than 
ever. 

Jim also indicated that Bill Thiel is doing an excellent job with 
our legal \Wrk. Bill will mainly be doing w·ork on Trenton Island, 
therefore a contract may have to be done with other attorneys to 
handle the other legal matters. Again the vlork from Bill Thiel is 
better than we ever had. The answers he gives are correct and 
understandable. 

OLD BUSINESS 

There was a brief discussion on the $25.00 user fee and the River 
Falls Tovmship going on their own with regard to Solid Waste. It 
is felt that the County should be the responsible unit for 
Recycling. 

Joe Rohl indicated that Beth Raebel called about her case. She 
wanted to knovl what was taking so long. She wants action Jcaken now 
or she will take the matter before the Court. Jim indicated that 
he was discussing this case with the attorneys just recently. The 
las·t thing we think we received was a letter from Gary Lepack. 
Beth is apparently legally going after ·the DNR and not Pierce 
County Land :Hanagement. It is the Committees understanding that we 
passed Beth Raebel's request and that the DNR appealed the case 9 
months later. The opinion of the board was that the appeal was 
made too late. The minutes will be reviewed to determine if we 
ruled on this matter regardless of DNR' s appeal or if ':le continued 
or tabled the matter. We are to run this matter by Bill Thiel 
before the next Land Management meeting. 
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Barry Barringer v1anted to knov-1 hov1 the Comprehensive Plan \-las 
going. Jim advised ·the committees that it is right on schedule. 
The next citizen's Advisory Commi·t·tee vlill be· held on April 14, 
:L994. An associate will be coming from BRW. The topics 'dill be 
the objectives and goals. An update on the Comprehensive Plan vlill 
also be delivered to the County Board of supervisors at their next 
meeting. All in all the reports on the Citizen's Advisory 
Commi·ttee and the Comprehensive Plan are positive. 

NEW BUSINESS 

A report v1as made on the Solid Waste Recycling Sub-Committee; which 
includes Ed Haas, Steve Melstrom, Opal Darr, and Barry Barringer; 
which vms pu·t together to re-evaluate the recycling program. They 
have traveled to centers in Barron, Polk, Rice, Goodhue and Dunn 
Counties to analyze their costs, layouts, procedure, production and 
any problems they may have run into. It appears that Pierce County 
has the other centers beat by producing $28.00/square foot. The 
next production ratio is $7.00/square foot which is Rice County. 
Most of the facilities they stated are quit new. Each group is 
doing the recycling differently'· but it is vTOrking for each group. 
The average tipping fee is around $80-$85. 

CLOSED SESSION 

Hotion to go into closed session under WIS SS 19,85 (1) (c) which 
states: considering employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, for 
annual performance evaluation of clerical staff. 

RECONVENED INTO OPEN SESSION 

A motion was made to adjourn ·the me~ting by; Joe Rohl. The motion 
was seconded by Opal Darr. The meeting adjourned. · 

Submitted by Annilee Cain 
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April 7, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of April 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

APPROVED: 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 3/23/94 
Surveyors Report 

Discuss/take action on Gordon Ahlgren Assesor 
Plat, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on affidavit which allows use 
of non-code compliant septic systems 

Authorize sending out request for proposals on GPS 
surveying 

Authorize purchase of CDROM disk drive for GIS 
workstation 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 
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MINUTES OF -'1'~ LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

April 13, 1994 

PRESENT: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Joe Rohl, Ed Sjostrum. 

OTHERS: Jim Hulbert, Bob Sheffers, Greg Gappa, Pat Jenks. 

The meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Joe Rohl at 
approximately 7:10 p.m. 

AGENDA REVISIONS: none. 

The next meeting date was set for April 27 at 7:00 p.m. 

APPROVE MINUTES OF 3/23/94: The committee reviewed the minutes 
of the meeting held March 23, 1994. Joe Rohl requested that the 
minutes be corrected to read he was 15 minutes late instead of 
just late, so that it's not misinterpreted. A motion to approve 
the minutes including the amendment was made by Rita Kozak. The 
motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrum. Motion carried. 

SURVEYOR'S REPORT: 

Bob Sheffers, County Surveyor, was present to give the surveyor's 
report. He reported that his crews need direction and something 
definite to work on, and suggested that they start work either in 
Clifton Township, or near the Pierce-Pepin co. boundary. 

The committee felt that work involving Pierce and Pepin should be 
clarified, especially who p~ys for what. Joe Rohl suggested that 
it should be treated as if there are two County Surveyors. Rich 
Ruemmele suggested that each County Surveyor should submit 
detailed reports to both counties involved concerning all ·.york 
done. The committee then requested Mr. Sheffers to come back at 
the next meeting with estimates on approximate cost and the 
number of hours the work will take. 

Mr. Sheffers agreed to this and said they would possibly start 
with the work in Clifton Township. 

A motion to approve the Surveyor's Report was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrum. Motion 
carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LMC - 4/13/94 page 2 

Mr. Sheffers also reported that he received a request from a 
citizen for assistance in surveying corners, where it is expected 
that two will need to be excavated. The county and the said 
citizen will each pay for half of the cost of setting the section 

corners. A motion to approve the citizen's request was made by 
Rich Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Rita Kozak. Motion · 
passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON GORDON AHLGREN ASSESSOR PLAT CLIFTON 
TOWNSHIP: 

Jim Hulbert stated that a plat was submitted to the county for 
approval that meets all state surveying criteria. The lot size 
probably does not meet county minimum lot size because one lot 
had been split into two lots. Staff feeling is that there are a 
few things that need to be looked at by Corporation Counsel. 
Question had been raised about the legality of the matter. 

A Pat Jenks was present to represent Gordon Ahlgren. He stated 
that several plats have been submitted for approval, and none 
have so far been approved. 

A motion was made by Rita Kozak to have the plat looked at by 
Corporation Counsel. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON AFFIDAVIT WHICH ALLOWS USE OF NON-CODE 
COMPLIANT SEPTIC SYSTEMS: 

Jim Hulbert reported that this has been an uncomfortable 
situation for the staff, and the staff is looking for direction 
from the committee concerning the matter. If a party comes in 
for a building permit for a house they have to meet the state 
code, but if a party decides to remodel their house (add 
bedrooms) they only have to sign an affidavit stating they will 
upgrade their sewer system if the system happens to fail after 
the remodeling. This policy has been approved of by the state, 
but not the county, for the county requires an upgrading of the 
sewer system if any bedrooms are added on. 

Mr. Hulbert believed that it would cost more money to repair or 
replace a failed system than it would to upgrade a system. His 
request was that the committee tell the department they can no 
longer accept affidavits from property owners. The committee 
felt that Mr. Hulbert should return with something definite on 
paper concerning the matter for the next meeting. 

AUTHORIZE SENDING OUT REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS ON GPS SURVEYING: 

Greg Gappa was present to explain this matter. His 
recommendation is to send an RFP to the same vendors used by the 
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Dunn/Eau Claire County Project requesting two prices. The first 
price is for a separate Pierce County Project and the second 
price is contingent on Pierce County selecting the same vendor as 
the DunnfEau Claire County Project. He feels that this will give 

a possible cost savings without affecting the Dunn/Eau Claire 
project. His own professional opinion is that surveying the 
monuments to D.O.T accuracy standards is the correct procedure, 
and will conform with likely W.L.I.A. committee recommendations, 
so in order to take advantage of a possible cost savings in 
conjunction with the DunnjEau Claire County Project, action 
should be taken soon. A motion to approve the request for 
proposals on GPS surveying was made by Rita Kozak. The motion 
was seconded by ~ic~Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

AUTHORIZE PURCHASE OF CDROM DISK DRIVE FOR GIS WORKSTATION: 

Mr. Gappa feels that the purchase of a CDROM disk drive is 
necessary to keep up with technological standards of today. A 
motion to authorize the purchase of CDROM disk drive was made by 
Rita Kozak. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrum. Motion 
carried. 

OLD BUSINESS: 
-

A petition to change a zoning ordinance will be added on to the 
meeting after next. 

The position of Zoning Administrator has still not been filled. 
It appears that other applications will be looked at and the 
position advertised again. 

Jim Hulbert requested direction from the committee concerning 
matters involving when and where he should offer his personal 
professional opinion. Joe Rohl felt that Jim should use his best 
judgement and avoid situations, and not confuse his own opinion 
with that of the committee's or the County's. Jim stated that he 
was hired to give his opinion and wanted directions from the 
committee regarding this matter. After discussing the matter 
further, the committee feeling was that Jim is free to state his 
own opinion, on any stationary he wants, but will be held 
responsible for any situations that arise in which he is at fault 
for expressing his own opinion. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Greg Gappa mentioned that there have been problems with numbering 
signs in a subdivision in the town of River Falls. The way the 
uniform numbering ordinance reads is that numbering signs should 
be the township's responsibility. He feels that the ordinance 
should be changed sometime in the future to clearly state the 
county will issue the numbers and the townships will be 
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responsible for the maintenance. 

Jim mentioned that developers are expressing an interest in the 
former Trumpeter Valley site and it appears that a major project 
is being planned, with many houses· and a golf course. 

A motion was made to adjourn the meeting by Ed Sjostrum and 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. The meeting 
adjourned at approximately 8:30 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 21, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 27th day 
of April 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. · 

7:00 p.m •. -

7:10 p.m. -

APPROVED: 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to order · 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 4/13/94 

Public Hearing for Amendment of Pierce County 
Zoning Ordinance to allow certain types of small 
rural. businesses. in· it~ Ag Zone · 

Rert~wal of Conditional Use· Permits· for Wieser· 
concrete· for· mineral extraction in Sections 4, 9, 
and 10, Salem Township 

Discussjtake action, set hearing date for draft 
ordinance amendment to allow multi-family homes in 
the Ag and Residential districts of Pierce County 

Discussjtake action.on 3 lot CSM for Darrell and 
Betty VandeBerg, Section 12, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on request by Administrator to 
attend property appraisal class 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

April 15, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 27th day 
of April 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7: oo p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

APPROVED: 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 4/13/94 

Public Hearing for Amendment of Pierce County 
Zoning Ordinance to allow certain types of small 
rural businesses in its Ag Zone 

Renewal of Conditional Use Permits for Wieser 
Concrete for mineral extraction in Sections 4, 9, 
and 10, Salem Township 

Discuss/take action on draft ordinance amendment 
to allow multi-family homes in the Aq and 
Residential districts of Pierce County 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

' 
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MINUTEs OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

April 27, 1994 

PRESENT: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele, Joe 
Rohl 

OTHERS: See attached list. 

The meeting was called to order at 7:08 p.m. by Chairman Rohl 

Agenda Revisions - None 

Election of Officers - Motion by Petaja to nominate Kozak for 
Chairperson, second by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. Motion by 
Ruemmele, second by Petaja to close nominations and cast a 
unanimous ballot for Kozak for Chairperson. Motion carried 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to nominate Rohl for Vice
Chairperson. Motion carried. Motion by Petaja, second by 
Ruemmele to close nominations and cast a unanimous ballot for 
Rohl for Vice-Chairperson. Motion carried. 

The meeting was turned over to Chairman Kozak. 

Agenda Revisions - none 

Next Meeting Dates - For the summer it was agreed that meetings 
would be held on Thursdays instead of Wednesdays as follows: 

May 5, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 
May 19, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 
June 2, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 

Approve Minutes of 4/13/94 - Motion by Rohl, second by Ruemmele 
to aprove the minutes of the 4/13/94 meeting. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for Amendment of Pierce county Zoning Ordinance to 
Allow Certain Types of Small Rural Businesses in its Ag Zone 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published and 
opened the hearing for committee comments. Comments made 
included: 

Joe Rohl: Questioned number of employees specified in 18.12.060 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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item D. could more employees be added depending on the business? 

Jim Hulbert: He explained how the Zoning Ordinance is amended. 
He then stated that he read several other ordinances to see what 
other counties permit. He feels that Pierce county's ordinance 
discriminates against blue collar workers and is very confusing 
and contradicts itself. He answered Rohls question concerning 
number of employees stating that the Committee can recommend the 
number of employees allowed based on public input. 

Rohl: Felt the intent was for two employees beyond the 
owners/proprietors. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comment. 

Opal Darr, Martell Township: Questioned number of employees 
allowed. Several home-based businesses get help from relatives. 
Would they count as employees? 

Jim Hulbert: Explained that the proposed 2 FTE's (full-time 
equivalents) would allow for seasonal workers, any number, as 
long as they don't exceed the 2 FTE's. Jim also explained that 
any change in the zoning ordinance would have to go to the 
Corporation Counsel for review. If the Corporation Counsel 
determines it is a major change being made in the ordinance then 
it must go to the townships for approval; if it is determined 
that it is only a minor change, it could be recommended for 
approval to the County Board by the Land Management Committee. 

Additional comments from the public: 

Ed Jakes, El Paso Township: Has observed businesses starting 
small with few employees and then expanding. He w9uld like to 
see the number of workers allowed raised to three to allow 
flexibility. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township: Doesn't think 3 employees are 
enough, would like to see 5 minimum, preferably 10 and then 
obtain a conditional use in order to expand beyond that. Would 
also like to see square footage of the business larger than the 
800 square feet being proposed. 

Opan Darr, Martell Township: Does it limit types of businesses? 
5-10 people employed is not small in a rural business, that size 
should go into an industrial park. Increased employees means 
increased road maintenance, ambulance service, and police 
service. 

Ron Zelenka, Maiden Rock Township: Supports home-based 
businesses. Doesn't want to see the number of employees limited. 
Feels that change and growth should be encouraged in Pierce 
County. 
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Dan Rhy, Spring Lake Township: Would like to see the number of 
employees higher than 3. Construction related businesses could 
have more but still be a small business. Square footage of 800 
ft is too small. In a vehicle repair business a pickup that is 5 
x 20 takes up 100 square feet. Farm machinery which is larger 
would require more area. 

Bill Warner, Pierce County Economic Development corporation: 
Likes the proposed changes. Would like to see a larger size and 
larger number of employees allowed perhaps by allowing greater 
numbers of employees with a conditional use permit. Would like 
to delete sentence that limits one home based occupation per 
household. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township: would like letter sent to 
the Land Management Office from the River Falls Town Board read 
and entered as testimony. 

Chairperson Kozak read the. letter from the River Falls Town Board 
stating they felt small rural businesses should be allowed, but 
only after a public hearing is held and a special use permit is 
granted. They also felt since the entire comprehensive plan was 
being revised it seemed inapropriate to make zoning changes at 
this time. 

Mr. Campbell felt that with River Falls Townships closeness to 
the city of River Falls and being more densely populated than 
many other townships, there is a great deal of potential for many 
home-based businesses. He felt that the township should have 
some authority to require those businesses to bring their 
driveway up to standards. He also wondered if this proposal had 
gone to the Citizens Advisory Committee. 

Mark Larson, Clifton Township: Felt that farming is also·a> -
business and if small businesses in the ag zone were going to be 
limited as to the number of employees, then farmer employees 
should also be limited. They also increase traffic and farmers 
have no road weight restrictions on their equipment as over-the
road trucks have. 

Becky Welt, Trenton Township: Is worried about the 
industrialization of ag land. 

Jim Hulbert: Felt that most citizens of Pierce County cherish 
its rural atmosphere. We already allow small businesses in the 
ag zone. The proposed changes limit employee number, parking, 
and building size so exceeding those numbers would require an 
expanding business to move to a business or industrial zone. The 
real danger is in allowing rural businesses to get too large. 

Ed Jakes, El Paso Township: Does Pierce county have spot zoning? 
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Jim Hulbert: It usually is against the law, Pierce County does 
not exercise spot zoning. Jim explained spot zoning. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township: can the proposed change be 
written so townships can require special use permits from the 
township? 

Jim Hulbert: Not in current ordinance but in the new one that is 
being worked on. Each township may also, under interpretation of 
state statutes, enact their own ordinance to be more restrictive 
than the county. 

Opal Darr, Martell Township: Felt larger number of employees 
created more expenses for townships with ambulance, police and 
fire service. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township: Townships get charged per 
ambulance run so didn't think that should be a consideration. 

Being no further public comments Chairperson Kozak closed the 
public part of the hearing. 

Committee Comments: 

Rich Ruemmele: Does this petition accommodate a reasonable use 
in the ag zone? He felt it did. Felt it was important to keep 
the uses as incidental and avoid spot zoning. The sizes attach 
should be adhered to. Must also recognize all agricultural uses 
from producing milk to raising llamas, or having bees. 

Joe Rohl: Thinks timing is poor since we are in the midst of a 
comprehensive land use plan. Don't think its anybodys intent in 
these changes to implement spot zoning. The proposed changes are 
not to take away from local industrial parks but allows people to 
have a small business and if it grows and prospers it would allow 
them to purchase a spot in an industrial park in order to expand. 
Would like to see the number of employees bumped up to 3 FTE's 
with the potential of 2 additional FTE's in seasonal or part-time 
employment. 

George Petaja: No comment: 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to send the proposed changes 
to the county zoning ordinance on to the County Board for 
approval as written, after first being reviewed by the 
Corporation Counsel to determine what type of change it is, major 
or minor. Motion carried. 

Renewal of Conditional Use Permits for Wieser Concrete for 
Mineral Extraction in Sections 4, 9, and 10, Salem Township: 
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Todd Glaus and Marlin Mears representing Wieser Concrete were 

present. They explained that they would like to get the 
conditional use permits renewed but combining two permits into 
one so they expire at the same time but for five years if 
possible. The past and current staff report were reviewed. 

Rich Ruemmele questioned as to why two permits had been combined 
into one. Jim explained that since they were due at 
approximately the same time he felt that it would not be a 
problem to combine them in an effort to save Wiesers time and 
money. He also felt that the county has a good running history 
with Wieser and has had no complaints for the past few years. As 
long as they adhere to the original conditions of the permit he 
recommends that the permits be renewed. 

Motion by Rohl, based on staff recommendation, to approve the 
renewal of the conditional use permits for Wieser Concrete with a 
five year reviewal. Second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action, Set Hearing Date for Draft Ordinance 
Amendment to Allow Multi-family Homes in the Ag and Residential 
Districts of Pierce County: 

Jim explained that land use permits were issued in the past to 
allow the construction of two apartment buildings, even though 
the zoning ordinance did not allow this type of us in its ag or 
residential zoning districts.The owner wants to build another one 
but cannot be issued a permit unless the ordinance is changed to 
allow multi-family dwellings in the ag zone. A citizen has 
petitioned to have this change made. June 2 was selected as the 
date for the public hearing. 

Discuss/Take Action on 3 Lot CSM for Darrell and Betty VandeBerg, 
Section 12, Oak Grove Township: 

Bob Sheffers and his clients Darrell and Betty VandeBerg were 
present. Mr. Sheffers explained the 3 lot CSM as being a portion 
of the over-all plan that he said was reviewed and approved by 
the Land Management Committee some time ago. He explained that 
the CSM submitted takes care of the first three lots. 

Jim explained that had he known that this 3 lot CSM was part of a 
larger subdivision,he would have prepared a staff report. He 
explained that with the revision of the sub-division ordinance 
the normal procedure is to present a conceptual, a preliminary, 
and a final plan rather than a CSM at a time. He cited several 
examples of what had gone wrong when CSM's were approved 
individually. He felt that minutes should be researched and 
reviewed to refresh memories. ¥x. Sheffers said that what he was 
presenting was the over-all plan as presented some time ago. Jim 
explained that if this is allowed than every other surveyor that 
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submits a plan such as this would have to be allowed to do the 
same thing. 

It was felt that memories should be refreshed by reviewing 
minutes. ~!r. Sheffers requested that he receive all minutes to 
these meetings so he can keep them in his file. He was informed 
he does receive them. Motion by Petaja to defer decision on this 
until the next meeting to allow staff time to review it so the 
proper procedures are followed. Second by Rohl. Motion carried. 
This should be placed on the agenda for the May 5th meeting. 

Discuss/Take Action on Request by Administrator to Attend 
Property Apraisal Class: 

agenda for months but because things were so busy it was 
forgotten. He has already taken the five-day class of which he 
attended four days as he was ill for one. He paid for the class 
and the books. He only wants approval to use work time for 
attending this class rather than vacation time. He felt that 
someone in the office should have understanding on real estate 
appraisals especially in light of Trenton Island and the buy-out. 

Joe said he felt it was good to have that knowledge but Jim 
should be reluctant to give appraisals.· 

Jim responded that he is not in a position to give appraisals and 
he is not intending to ever give appraisals, only to use the 
knowledge to see something in regards to appraisals that stands 
out as a red flag. 

Rich felt it should have been aproved before the fact, not after 
the fact and might set a precedence. 

Motion by Ruemmele to not approve the use of work time for 
appraisal class. Second by Rohl. Motion carried. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: 

Rich attended a screening of applications on 4-26-94 with Tom 
Tyler, Greg Flogstad, and Sandy Langer for the floodplain 
mitigation person. Nine applications were screened and five 
applicants will be interviewed on May 5 or 6 .• 

This position will be funded by a $70,000 grant received by 
Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission. Office equipment 
will be supplied for that person by MRRPC. Said applicants 
ranged from students to attorneys to a realtor to two 
consultants. 

Louie Campbell requested a map for River Falls Township that 
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includes sectional markers. One was hit and they want to avoid 
that in the future. Felt the one hit wasn't marked properly. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele, second by Rohl. Motion carried. 
Meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by - Bev Bierbrauer 
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April 29, 1994 

TheTe ~ill b~ a Land Man~ge~ent Committee meeting on the stn day 
of May 1994, at 7:00 p.~. in the county Eoard rccm in ~~e 
Courthouse, Ells~ortb. 

7:00 p.!:l. call to order 
Agenda reviziona 
Hext meeting dates 
Approve ~inutea o~ 4/27/94 
surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss{take action on Re-zone request, Ag to 
Industrial, Sections 28, 33 and 34, Trenton 
'l'o'ifflsb.J.p 

Discuss/take action on Clean Fill SiteJ ~arican 
Materials, H~y 72 projact 1 Section 14, Ells~orth 
To....,-nship 

Discussjtake action on Clean Fill Sita.; Hoffman 
construction, H~y 10 project, section 3t Clifton 
Tm.-nship 

Daryl Olson to disc~ss concerns regarding property 
rezoned to business in Trimbelle Toquship 

Discua~jtako ac~ion to approve Greg G~ppa ~nd 
Annilee cain to attend CST Training 

old Business 
Herr Busine:ss 
Adjou.rrunent 
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May s, 1994 

PRESENT: George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele. 

OTHERS: Bill Holst, Don Johnson, Barry Barringer, Jim Hulbert, 
Tom Tyler, others (see attached list). 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. by 
committee Chair Rita Kozak. 

Agenda revisions: none. 

The next meeting dates were set for May 19, 1994, June 2, 1994, 
and June 16, 1994; all of which start at 7:00 p.m. 

Approve minutes of 4/27/94: The approval of the minutes of April 
27 was delayed until the next meeting. 

The Surveyor's report was reviewed by the committee members. 
More information about the costs of the work with Pepin County 
will follow in the future. A motion to approve the Surveyor's 
report was made by George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: The vouchers were reviewed by the committee 
members. A motion to approve the vouchers was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by George Petaja. Motion 
carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RE-ZONE REQUEST. AG TO INDUSTRIAL, 
SECTIONS 28. 33, AND 34, TRENTON TOWNSHIP: 

Jim Hulbert stated that the re-zone request has been directed 
back to the Land Management Committee because of confusion about 
the exact acreage of the re-zone. 

Committee Chair Rita Kozak reminded the audience that because 
this was not a public hearing, no time would be allowed for 
public comment. 

Representatives Tom Tyler and Don Johnson from Trenton Township 
were present to report various feelings of the residents of the 
township concerning the re-zone request. Mr. Tyler stated that 
there is opposition to this request in the township, and that in 
his years as County Board member he has never known of the County 
going against the wishes of the constituents on issues similar to 
this one. Mr. Johnson also stated that there is opposition to 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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this request, and that people in other areas of the County not 
affected by the possible re-zone should not be able to decide 
what is right for those who would be affected by the rezone. 

Committee member Rich Ruemmele reported on the feelings of 
committee member Joe Rohl, who was unable to attend in person. 
Mr. Ruemmele stated that Mr. Rohl would like to see covenants or 
requirements attached to the re-zone to allow accommodations for 
the neighboring residents. Mr. Ruemmele himself felt he would 
like the committee to consider the possibility that uses for the 
land may change at some point in the future. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Mr. Rohl's desire for covenants comes 
very close to contract zoning, which is illegal. In granting re
zones, care needs to be taken to ensure that the same procedure 
is used for all re-zone requests. There are legal steps to be 
followed, and anyone in the County can petition for a re-zone. 
Any desires to include conditions or rezoning contractural terms 
should be reviewed first by Corporation Counsel to be certain of 
legality. 

Bill Holst stated that all of the adjacent property owners have 
been contacted concerning the request, but the required amount of 
signatures of adjacent property owners was not collected because 
not everyone opposed the request. 

A motion to forward the re-zone request to the County Board was 
made by George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON CLEAN FILL SITE, AMERICAN MATERIALS, HWY 
72 PROJECT, SECTION 14, ELLSWORTH TOWNSHIP: 

David Hoehn and Todd Hoehn from American Materials were present 
to explain the project, a proposed Clean Fill site. 

Computer generated plans for the site were discussed by Mr. 
Hoehn, and the plans were reviewed by the committee members. 

A staff report by Greg Gappa recommended approval of the plans, 
providing the appropriate measures for erosion control are taken 
according to DNR and DOT standards. Jim Hulbert suggested that 
Mr. Hoehn contact Dan Koich of the DNR, Water Management 
Specialist, for concerns about a nearby gully. 

A motion to approve the conditional use permits was made by 
George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

The plans for the Clean Fill Site were reviewed and discussed by 
the committee. 
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The motion to approve the conditional use permits was rescinded 
by George Petaja as these proceedings were only preliminary. 

A motion to approve the concept of the site and recommend 
approval to the Board of Adjustment was made by George Petaja. 
The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON CLEAN FILL SITE, HOFFMAN CONSTRUCTION, HWY 
10 PROJECT, SECTION 3, CLIFTON TOWNSHIP: 

Frank Hoffman of Hoffman Construction was present to explain the 
project, a proposed Clean Fill site. 

Jim Hulbert stated that any monuments included would be preserved 
by state and federal agencies, as well as the DOT. 

The plans were reviewed by the committee members. A motion to 
recommend the plans to the Board of Adjustment was made by George 
Petaja. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

DARYL OLSON TO DISCUSS CONCERNS REGARDING PROPERTY REZONED TO 
BUSINESS IN TRIMBELLE TOWNSHIP: 

Daryl Olson was not present to provide any information on this 
subject. 

DISCUSS{TAKE ACTION TO APPROVE GREG GAPPA AND ANNILEE CAIN TO 
ATTEND CST TRAINING: 

A motion to approve the request was made by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

OLD BUSINESS: The second qualified applicant for the position of 
Zoning Administrator has been offered the position but declined. 

NEW BUSINESS: Candidates are being interviewed for the 
Floodplain position. 

A stronger approach is being taken towards the prosecution of 
floodplain zoning violations. The State Attorney General is 
taking half of the most controversial cases so that actions will 
be taken against the alleged violators quickly. 

Jim Hulbert recommended that the committee members attend 
training sessions held in Eau Claire and Lacrosse on May 18 and 
May 19. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion was seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. The 
meeting adjourned at approximately 8:00 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 



~~ 

ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET 
MEETING AND DATE ¢!J{f1n1.1t ~ - 6-5 -q-'( 
NAME & ADDRESS 

11. 

12. 

13. 

14. 

15. 

16. 

17 

18. 

19. 

20. 

21. 

/(/1 
'I 

!dL-· 
I 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
lONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
~~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

715) 273-:3531 - Ext. 232 

Hay 13, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Ccmmittee meeting on the 19th day 
of May 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

APPROVED: 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 4/27/94, and 5/5/94 

Discussjtake action on 3-Lot CSM for Darrell 
VandeBerg 

Discuss/take action on responses to FEMA questions 
on Section 404 floodplain grant application. 

Discuss draft goals, objectives, and policies for 
the Comprehensive Land Use Plan. 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MEETING OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

May 19, 1994 

PRESENT: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja. 

OTHERS: Bill Schroeder, Jon Seifert, Billy VandeBerg, Bob 
Sheffers, Darrell VandeBerg. 

The meeting was called to order by Committee Chair Kozak at 
approximately 7:00 p.m. 

Agenda revisions: none. 

The next meeting dates were set. The next meetings will be held 
June 2, June 16, and July 7, starting at 7:00p.m. respectively. 

App~ove minutes of 4/27/94 and 5/5/94: The minutes were reviewed 
\ . . . by the comm~ttee. A mot~on to approve the m~nutes was made by 

George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON 3-LOT CSM FOR DARRELL VANQEBERG: 

County Surveyor Bob Sheffers was present along with Darrell and 
Billy VandeBerg. Jim Hulbert explained that the minutes of the 
meeting in which the CSM had been previously approved by the 
committee on the basis of the CSM were very clear, and that all 
objections and questions had at this time been answered. This.was 
confirmed during a meeting between Jim and Bob in which they 
reviewed the minutes of the meeting where the CSM had been 
approved. 

A motion to approve the 3-Lot CSM was made by George Petaja. The 
motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RESPONSES TO FEMA QUESTIONS ON SECTION 404 
FLOODPLAIN GRANT APPLICATION: 

Jim Hulbert introduced Jon Seifert to the committee. 
was recently given the position of Floodplain 
Specialist. 

Mr. Seifert 
Litigation 

The questions sent by Bob Watson of the ONR were reviewed by the 
committee members. · Jim Hulbert explained that the bulk of the area 
included in the floodplain jurisdiction is Trenton Township. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Mr. Seifert has been dealing with Sue Boldt from FEMA, whom he said 
will be sending him framework to be used in the proceedings and 
help with the grant application. He stated that an Environmental 
Assessment must be done for Pierce County, but FEMA has hired an 
independent contractor for the job so it will be dealt with 
quickly. Mr. Seifert, in speaking with Bill Thiel, stated that he 
got the impression that most of the questions had been answered by 
Mr. Thiel through Mr. Thiel's contacts with the DNR. 

Mr. Seifert concluded that he will continue to work with F~ and 
obtain confirming letters so that the matter can be taken care of. 

DISCUSS DRAFT GOALS, OBJECTIVES, AND POLICIES FOR THE COMPREHENSIVE 
LAND USE PLAN: 

Bill Schroeder felt that the committee is going awry, and that it 
has no direction. He also felt that the people of Pierce County 
want a plan similar to the plan in effect at this time. His 
solution to this problem is to steer Bill Weber in the right 
direction. 

Jim Hulbert felt that more than just the document compiled by Mr. 
Weber must be taken into consideration, such as the surveys and 
questionnaires that were collected. He felt that the members of 
the Citizens Advisory Committee need to remember that they are 
representing all of the people in their township, not just the 
people who come to the meetings or themselves. The most definitive 
telephone surveys are yet to come. 

George Petaja confirmed his belief that each township can adopt or 
reject parts of the plan. 

Mr. Schroeder's main concern was the fact that things that were 
never said at the meetings made it into documents compiled by Mr. 
Weber. 

Rita Kozak stated that Mr. Weber encouraged all of the Land 
Management Committee members to attend the Citizens Advisory 
Committee meetings, for the end result will be a document that the 
Land Management Committee will recommend to the County Board for 
approval. 

Rich Ruemmele stated his concerns for the plan. He stated that 
although he has only attended one meeting, he observed that the 
committee members had little direction and that many people are 
fostering their own personal agendas. He was also concerned about 
the distance between the Citizens Advisory Committee and the Land 
Management Committee. Mr. Ruemmele felt that monthly meetings 
should take place between the Land Management Committee and Bill 
Weber as stated in the contract to ensure adequate 
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communication, and was also concerned about the public being 
properly notified as to the dates and times of the meetings. 

Rita Kozak stated that items that come up in public comment have 
nothing to do with the Citizens Advisory Committee's goals or 
purpose, and that most people do not understand that this-isn't a 
zoning ordinance. · 

George Petaja felt that Mr. Weber should update the Land Management 
Committee every month and that there should be interaction between 
the Land Management and citizens Advisory committees. 

Jim Hulbert said perhaps this can be a regular agenda item with 
Merlin Blaisdell, Bill Weber, and the Land Management Committee and 
open to citizens Advisory Committee members as well. 

Rich Ruemmele said there should be a member from this committee 
present at every Citizens Advisory Committee meeting. 

OLD BUSINESS: Jim Hulbert spoke about Louie Campbell's feelings 
about changing the zoning ordinance, and the headlines in the 
Republican Eagle which blew the entire matter out of proportion. 

Mr. Hulbert also spoke about the progress being made in the hiring 
of a new Zoning Administrator. The department really needs the 
position filled because of the heavy workload created by the 
absence. He stated that a candidate had been chosen who was 
willing to accept the salary, but wanted to try out the job for a 
day to get to know the County and the position. 

Jim Hulbert stated that Annilee cain, John Leo, and himself 
attended meetings concerning floodpla,in jurisdiction. He mentioned 
that better documentation needs to take place concerning all 
matters that arise within the County. 

NEW BUSINESS: Jim Hulbert mentioned that there are serious 
enforcement ·problems that will be taken care of in the near future 
in Pierce County. 

Rita Kozak mentioned the return of a Memorandum of Understanding 
that was requested by the Finance Committee. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rich Ruemmele and 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned 
at 8:10 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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May 27, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 2nd day 
of June 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 5/19/94 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

7:15 p.m - Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permits to American 
Materials for mineral extraction and crushing site, 
Section 13, Ellsworth Township 

8:00 p.m. - Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit to Village 
of Bay city, agent for William Johnson, for 
Wastewater Treatment Facility, Section 5, Isabelle 
Township 

- Discussion with Bill Weber and Citizen Advisory 
Committee on progress of comprehensive Plan 

- Discuss electronic indexing equipment for Register of 
Deeds Office using Land Records Modernization funding 

Discuss/take action for approving contract for Global 
Positioning Survey. 

- Discuss/take action on Memorandum of Agreement 
between committees. 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS SS 
19.85 (1) (g) for conferring with legal counsel for 
the government body who is rendering oral or written 
advise concerning strategy to be adopted by the body 
with respect to litigation in which is or is likely 
to become involved regarding floodplain enforcement 
issues. 

Motion to reconvene into open session. 

Old Business 

New Business 

A~a&ttrl _ ~ g_ ~ 
~ . ~R~~~-----------------------



MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

June 2, 1994 

PRESENT: Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Joe Rohl. 

OTHERS: Bob Sheffers, Merlin Blaisdell, Jim Hulbert, Todd Hoehn, 
Bill schroeder, Tom Tyler, Connie Olson, (see attached list for 
others). 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:00 p.m. by 
Chairperson Rita Kozak. 

AGENDA REVISIONS: none. 

The next meeting dates are June 16, 1994, July 7, 1994, and July 
21, each at 7:00 p.m. 

APPROVE MINUTES OF 5/19/94: A motion to approve the minutes of 
5/19/94 was made by George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

SURVEYOR'S REPORT: Bob Sheffers, County Surveyor, was present to 
provide details about current projects. He reported that they 
are.within 5 corners of completing the work in Clifton Township. 
Mr. Sheffers also reported that they are now working in River 
Falls. A motion to approve theSurveyor's Report was made by 
George Petaja. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

APPROVE VOUCHERS: A motion to approve the vouchers with 
corrections was made by Joe Rohl. The motion was seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. The co1Lections were to remove a 
revenue from the vouchers, and to correct the word "modular" to 
"cellular" regarding a phone bill. · 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS TO AMERICAN MATERIALS 
FOR MINERAL EXTRACTION AND CRUSHING SITE. SECTION 13, ELLSWORTH 
TOWNSHIP, AND MINERAL EXTRACTION. SECTION 17, EL PASO TOWNSHIP: 

The procedures for public hearings were read by Committee 
Chairperson Rita Kozak. 

Todd Hoehn from American Materials was present to explain the 
plans for a mineral extraction and crushing site located in 
Section 13 of Ellsworth Township. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Mr. Hoehn explained that approximately 25,000 cubic yards of 
topsoil would be removed. When the crushing of the blacktop is 
completed, the topsoil would be replaced. 

The major concern of Jim Hulbert is a dry run located on the site 
from which sedimentation problems off-site could possibly stem. 
The solution to prevent this possible off-site sedimentation 
would be to place a silt fence along the dry run. 

There were no public comments. 

Jim Hulbert's recommendation was to approve the request for the 
conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral mining and 
crushing with the following conditions: 

1. Slopes at the conclusion of the project should be at a 
3 to 1 ratio or other ratio acceptable to the Soil 
Conservation Service. 

2. Extreme care must be taken during the project to 
prevent erosion and sedimentation. 

3. The applicants shall adhere to the recommendations of 
the Soil Conservation Service regarding management 
practices for the duration of the project; 

4. A bond shall be posted with Pierce County to ensure 
proper site restoration, in accordance with the 
recommendations of the Soil Conservation Service. 

A motion to approve a conditional Use Permit for the mineral 
extraction and crushing site was made by George Petaja. The 
motion was seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Mr. Hoehn proceeded to explain the second site in Section 17 of 
El Paso Township where they are requesting a conditional use 
permit for mineral extraction. 

The proposed plan is to remove 30,000 cubic yards of overburden 
from the site and crush the rock which is usable for road 
bedding. 

The final restoration for the site would consist of a berm which 
would act as a sight and sound barrier. The berm would be seeded 
for topsoil control. 

The floor was opened for public comment. 

Valerie Kaberna of El Paso Township voiced several concerns. Her 
first was that the berms would be fully visible from her home 
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on 410th street. She was also concerned about the date of 
restoration of the project. 

Mr. Hoehn stated the restoration would be completed by November. 

scott Schoepp of El Paso Township also voiced several concerns. 
He stated that when his property and home were purchased, the 
land was zoned for agriculture. He felt that since purchasing 
his home, they have only made improvements upon it. Mr. Schoepp 
does not want a rock quarry in his front yard because it will 
change the quality of life they know now. 

He was concerned about the possible adverse physical affects to 
the respiratory systems of nearby residents (especially children) 
due to dust from the active lime quarry. To support this he had 
a letter from Dr. E.R. Jonas stating that the dust could 
adversely affect the respiratory systems of nearby residents. 

Mr. Schoepp also produced a letter from realtor Dean Holden 
stating that the addition of a rock quarry would decrease the 
value of his home and property. Because of this he wondered how 
much his taxes would decrease due to the decrease in value of his 
property. 

Mr. Schoepp stated that there is an existing rock quarry six 
miles away that he felt should be used to it's full potential 
before opening another quarry. 

The town of El Paso had no objections to the project. 

Valerie Kaberna was concerned about the affect this possible 
quarry could have on the resale of her home. She felt this could 
make it difficult or impossible to sell her home. 

Jim Hulbert requested that the blasting process be described. 

David Hoehn of American Materials stated that the blasting could 
only be done during daylight hours and that his company has 
sublet this to a blasting company. 

Jim Hulbert requested that possible restrictions could be placed 
on the time of the blasting# between the hours of 9 a.m. and 5 
p.m. on weekdays only. 

Jim Hulbert requested that the applicants agree to preliminary 
groundwater testing for adjacent property owners. The applicants 
raised no objections to this. He recommended approval of the 
conditional use permit providing the quarry be returned to it's 
natural state and not be reopened. He also felt that there would 
be far more topsoil blowing around in the .air from agricultural 
practices and the road construction of Highway 72 than this 
temporary quarry could produce, and therefore the dust from the 
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quarry is not a major concern •. 

There was much discussion about keeping the proposed quarry open 
after American Materials was through with its work. The property 
owner, Mr. Nielsen, wishes to operate the quarry as a permanent 
activity. 

Jim Hulbert stated that the application and the review were based 
on American Materials temporary use of the site during the road 
construction project, and that this was the first mention of the 
quarry staying open on a permanent basis. 

Jim Hulbert said that, in his opinion, this would be a poor 
location for a permanent rock quarry, that other quarries are in 
existence nearby. He would object to a permanent quarry at this 
location, especially since no application and no final 
restoration plans were submitted and reviewed. 

Ed Sjostrom wondered how we could limit the operation of a quarry 
once a permit was issued. 

Jim Hulbert answered that we frequently issue temporary 
conditional uses for pits or quarries associated with road 
construction projects, in fact we just did it on the previous 
agenda item. There has been no application received and reviewed 
for a permanent quarry at this location. 

Committee member Joe Rohl felt that all of the opinions voiced 
were valid concerns but not sufficient reason to disapprove the 
conditional use permit. Mr. Rohl made a motion to approve the 
conditional use permits for the project. George Petaja seconded 
the motion with the conditions that the site be properly 
reclaimed at the conclusion of American Materials work, blasting 
within certain hours, testing of the adjacent landowners wells, 
and proper closure of the project. If Mr. Nielslen wishes to 
open .a permanent quarry at this location he should apply for such 
a permanent use later. 

The motion carried with a vote of two to one. In favor were Joe 
Rohl and George Petaja. Not in favor was Ed Sjostrom. 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT TO VILLAGE OF BAY CITY. 
AGENT FOR WILLIAM JOHNSON, FOR WASTEWATER TREATMENT FACILITY, 
SECTION 5, ISABELLE TOWNSHIP: 

The procedures for public hearing were read by Committee 
Chairperson Rita Kozak. 

Attorney for the Village of Bay City, Robert Loberg, was present 
to provide information to tt1e committee. The Village of Bay City 
is planning to construct a wastewater treatment system to serve 
the sanitary needs of the village, which will utilize aerated 
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ponds. 

For many reasons this wastewater treatment system is needed, but 
a major complication is the nearby location of the Red Wing 
Airport. 

The City of Red Wing will object to this project because the FAA 
discourages activities near runways which may encourage birds, as 
the FAA feels the wastewater ponds would attract inordinate 
numbers of birds. This could in turn affect future airport 
expansions. 

Bay City requires a conditional use permit as the wastewater 
treatment ponds would be considered as public or semi-public use 
under section 18.44.020 (B) and (C). 

Staff recommendation of Jim Hulbert was to recommend approval of 
the conditional use permit. He felt that the Mississippi River 
attracts far more ducks and birds than a small pond would, and 
that the aeration discouraged birds from finding the pond a 
desirable place. He also described a landfill expansion project 
in Jackson County which received approval at the end of an 
airport. That type of activity was far more likely to attract 
birds. 

Dave Bunch of Ellsworth was concerned about how possible 
birdstrikes and liability from them factored in to the project. 

Jim Hulbert felt that the residents of Bay City and their elected 
leaders should be commended·for their willingness to modify plans 
at their expense to meet the concerns of the City of Red Wing, 
and because it is impossible to determine whether a bird came 
from the wastewater lagoon, the backwaters of the Mississippi, or 
Bill Schoeders catfish pond, liability could never be determined. 

A motion to approve the Conditional Use Permit was made by Joe 
Rohl. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

DISCUSSION WITH BILL WEBER AND THE CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON 
PROGRESS OF THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN: 

Bill Weber of BRW was present to discuss the progress of the 
plan, along with citizen Advisory Committee members Gail Gaard, 
Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, and Merlin Blaisdell. 

Mr. Weber said that his understanding at the beginning of the 
project was that there were to be joint meetings between the Land 
Management and Citizen Advisory Committee. As the final product 
of the meetings, the Comprehensive Plan, will be reviewed by the 
Land Management Committee, it is important that all members of 
both committees understand and know what progress has been made. 
He suggested that the Land Management Committee could send 
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representatives to each meeting or even sit on the Citizen 
Advisory Committee themselves. 

It was felt at certain times that what Mr. Weber compiled on 
paper was not entirely what he heard at the various meetings. 
consideration must be made also for the surveys that were given, 
and the other means of gathering information that were used. 

Mr. Weber felt that he was hired not just to record what was said 
at the meetings, but also to use his professional experience and 
to bring other ideas to the process. 

Another source of concern was the attendance of just a regular 
group of people at the meetings, and very few new faces. It was 
suggested that perhaps the meetings could be moved to outlying 
locations to encourage better rural attendance. 

The next citizen Advisory Committee meeting will be held on June 
15, 1994 at 8:00 p.m. 

DISCUSS ELECTRONIC INDEXING EQUIPMENT FOR REGISTER OF DEEDS 
OFFICE USING LAND RECORDS MODERNIZATION FUNDING: 

Connie Olson, Register of Deeds, was present to describe the 
necessity of the electronic indexing equipment. She is 
requesting use of the money to purchase a card encoder and a PC. 

Both Jim Hulbert and Greg Gappa feel this system fits into the 
budget and recommend approval. 

Further discussion was tabled. A motion to table the discussion 
until a later date was made by· George Petaja. The motion was 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS{TAKE ACTION FOR APPROVING CONTRACT FOR GLOBAL POSITIONING 
SURVEY: 

A motion was made by George Petaja to approve the contract for 
Global Positioning Survey based on Pierce County selecting the 
same vendor as Dunn/Eau Claire County. The motion was seconded 
by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON MEMORANDUM OF AGREEMENT BETWEEN 
COMMITTEES: 

A Memorandum of Agreement which was prepared by Jim Hulbert was 
reviewed by the committee. This agreement was again being 
requested by the Finance Committee, even though an ordinance 
which clearly defines the supervisory responsibilities of each 
committee was passed by the county Board. 

A motion to approve the Memorandum of Agreement to the Solid 
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Waste Committee was made by George Petaja. The motion was 
seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

Roll call vote to enter into closed session for the purpose of 
discussing pending litigation with Corporation Counsel Bill 
Thiel. Motion approved unanimously. 

Motion approved unanimously to reconvene into open session. 

OLD BUSINESS: - None 

NEW BUSINESS: - None 

Motion to adjourn at 10:05 p.m. 

Submitted by Jessica Bierbrauer 
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SANDY LANGER 

June 10, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 16th day 
of June 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 6/2/94 

Public Hearing for Amendment to the Pierce County 
Zoning Ordinance to allow multi-family dwellings 
in the Ag and Residential Zone. 

Discuss/take action on citizen Advisory Committee 
request to advertise meetings. 

Discuss/take action on request by Register of 
Deeds to purchase electronic indexing equipment. 

Discuss/take action on county statutory 
responsibility regarding septic systems. 

Discuss/take action on City of River Falls 
application for Land Information Grant 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjournment 

APPROVED: 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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APPROVE 

June 16, 1994 
COMMITTEE 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, Rich 
Ruemmele, Joe Rohl 

Others: Jim Hulbert, Jim Kleinhaus, Greg Gappa, see 
attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chair Kozak. 

Agenda Revisions: None 

Next Meeting Dates: July 7, 1994 -7:00p.m. 
July 21, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 
August 4, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 

Approve Minutes of 6-2-94: Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja 
to approve the minutes of 6-2-94. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on citizen Advisory Commitee Request to 
Advertise Meetings in All Local Papers: 

Jim Hulbert stated that the Citizens Advisory Committee has asked 
to have their meetings a~vertised in all county newspapers and 
the Shopper. It was done for the last meeting with the result 
being that fewer than ever attended the meeting. After 
discussion it was decided that the meetings should be advertised 
in the county newspapers and the Shopper for one more month to 
see if there is a noticeable change in attendance. 

Discuss/Take Action on county Statutory Responsibility Regarding 
Septic Systems: 

Until six months ago we used to require that septic systems be 
upgraded when found necessary by remodeling projects. Dennis 
Sorenson, the state Septic System Coordinator for this region 
informed us, a citizen, and his plumber that a loophole in the 
requirements exists. A landowner may file an affidavit stating 
that he understands that a remodeling project may exceed the 
design parameters and if that hapens he will get the septic 
system replaced. This causes numerous problems including, among 
others: 1) No way to follow up on these cases without great deal 
of staff time and record keeping involved; 2) failed septic 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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systems are not discovered.as was the case with the old method; 
3} additions or modifications to existing septic systems are less 
expensive than replacing a system that failed because of over
use. Because of these problems he recommended that the Land 
Management Department go back to the previous administrative 
procedure of requiring septic system upgrades whenever necessary 
because of adding to a structure. People proposing substantial 
remodeling would once again have to include wastewater treatment 
considerations as part of their project. Motion by Ruemmele, 
second by Rohl that homeowners proposing remodeling be required 
to upgrade their septic system, whenever necessary, because of 
substantial remodeling that exceeds the parameters of the septic 
system. Motion carried. 

7:10 P.M. - Public Hearing for Amendment to the Pierce County 
zoning Ordinance to Allow Multi-family Dwellings in the Ag and 
Residential Zone: 

The public hearing notice as published was read by Chair Kozak. 
She explained how a public hearing is conducted and instructed 
the public to state their name and township prior to speaking. 

Jim Hulbert explained that Bernard Schoeder filed a petition for 
this change. Multi-family housing in the Ag zone is not allowed 
and are currently a conditional use in the Residential zone 
providing a community wastewater treatment system is available to 
treat the sewage. In the R district multi-family dwellings must 
have at least 2,000 square feet per family in one section but a 
minimum lot size of a,ooo square feet in another section. 
Whichever section one wishes to choose, the site would be far too 
small to allow the construction of a larger dwelling unit, and 
still maintain the required areas and separation distances if 
septic systems were in fact permitted. He stated that accordin~ 
to results of the public opinion survey question "Should 
multifamily homes be allowed in rural areas?" respondents from 
the majority of the townships favored it with two townships 
split, and three townships weakly opposed. This proposed zoning 
amendment is not requesting any changes for the residential 
district. After a great deal of thought he is suggesting'multi
family homes for 2,3, and 4 families be allowed in the ag zones 
as long as the following conditions are met: 1) No more than 
three bedrooms exist for each apartment or unit; 2) a minimum of 
one acre per apartment or unit exists on each parcel upon which a 
multi-family home will be constructed; 3} the site is serviced by 
only one driveway; 4) there are at least 2 parking spaces per 
unit; 5) the soil absorption system area and alternative area 
shall be protected by fencing or other means to prevent 
compaction and damage; and 6) building setbacks are at least. 100 
feet from adjoining property lines for the principal as well as 
all accessory structures. 

The floor was opened for committee questions. George asked why 
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the large setback of 100 feet from the current 10 feet? Jim 
explained that he felt with only one home and 1 family, 10 feet 
is enough btlt with possibly 4 families, might be more of a 
nusiance. 
Rich Ruemmele asked where 18.56.030 fit in. Jim explained that 
our current ordinance allowed 1.5 parking spaces per family but 
felt that every family now has at least 2 cars so parking space 
should be increased. 

The floor was opened for public comments and questions. Louie 
Campbell, River Falls Township: Asked if the committee could 
recommend approval of the proposed amendment to the County board 
as it is or if changes could be made tonight. Could it be tabled 
for more information? could it be sent on to another committee 
for·reviewal? Could it be sent on the the County Board 
recommending a negative vote? Chair Kozak answered yes to all 
his questions except didn't know what other committee it might be 
sent on to. Louie felt that whatever form this proposed 
ordinance change took it would only be temporary subject to 
review and change by the Citizens Advisory Committee. He felt 
that they should see this proposed change so it could possibly be 
incorporated into what they are doing. Jim responded that the 
Citizens Advisory Committee had gotten this information. Louie 
said that they hadn't addressed it. Jim responded that it had 
not been addressed because they realize that they have no 
authority or desire to look at this at the present time and that 
only the Land Management Committee, by law, has the authority to 
address this proposed change. 

Louie said that River Falls Township is certainly in favor of 
multi-family dwellings but do not see them in the ag district. 
They add diversity to the township in the type of people they 
attract but River Falls Township wants to control it. If you put 
an 8-plex in the ag zone, or four families you're talking about 
more people that can vote and come to the town board and demand 
that things be done. He would definitely like to see multi
family dwellings close to cities, in the ETZ and with some 
control~ Jim responded that there would be no more people than 
if someone sub-divided 8 acres into 8 one acre lots and they 
would place the same demands on the roads. 

Joe Rohl reminded Louie that if the proposed changes were 
approved, River Falls Township can be stricter than the county 
and they could restrict multi-family dwellings to the 
Extraterritorial Zone. 

Ed Hanson, River Falls Township - Stated that River Falls 
Township did a survey and found that the opinion of residents was 
that duplexes were the only thing that they would allow. He felt 
that multi-family dwellings should be in the ETZ where sewer 
facilities would be available sooner. Unless close to the city, 
River Falls Township would not want. Someone wanted to put up an 
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8-plex but after neighbors objected and put together a petition, 
they decided not to pursue it. 

George Petaja - Asked Louie Campbell if he was opposed to Trenton 
Township having multi-family dwellings. Louie stated that no, 
they were not opposed to any township that wants them. He once 
again voiced his displeasure with what he felt was having to 
once again come to this board objecting to changes in the Zoning 
Ordinance when the citizens Advisory Committee is in the process 
of reviewing it. He felt that any changes made now were only 
temporary and would be changed again later. 

Joe Rohl once again reminded Louie that the Land Management 
Committee has a statutorial duty to review any and all ordinance 
amendments once they are petitioned. It cannot be ignored or 
tabled once petitioned. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Township - felt 2 car parking spots were not 
enough. Felt more should be required. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township - Asked Jim Hulbert what the 
ordinance says concerning residential districts now? Jim said 
that in the R district only dupl~xes are now allowed. Bill 
suggested that multi-family dwellings should be put in the R 
zone. Felt multi-family dwellings could be put as a buffer zone 
between industrial and residential areas. Felt if only the ag 
zone were changed to allow multi-family dwellings you could have 
larger units in the ag zone than in the residential zone. He 
supports it in the ag district so that older people that have 
lived in the rural areas and now want to retire could find 
housing in the rural areas. Felt now was the time to make the 
changes since interest rates are lower now and who knows what 
they might be when the final comprehensive plan is complete. 

Bernard Schoeder, Hartland Township - Felt smaller than 8-plexes 
are not cost effective. They cost more to build per unit and 
also costs more to manage them. He has had 8-plexes for 20 years 
and felt that 4-plexes were too small. He felt the lot size 
proposed and the rest of it was fine. He stated that he had gone 
through all the hoops and done everythings that he had to do to 
put them up 20 years ago. 

Rita Kozak - Asked Bernard what size lot his 8-plexes were on 
now? Bernard said they were on a 200 acre farm. 

Louie Campbell - Why can you address it so that the ordinance 
would reflect a particular township and not all of them? 

Jim Hulbert said that we have county-wide zoning and you can't 
specify which township can do different things. That is the job 
of the township - to pick and choose what they want to do. 
Townships can be more restrictive and can prohibit the proposed 
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changes if they wished. Townships can develop their own zones 
where 4-plexes would be allowed or not allow them at all. 
Through that process townships will get what they need and want. 

George Petaja - What is the procedure for a township to oppose 
this? Do ~hey have a certain number of days to file an 
objection? How does that work? 

Jim Hulbert said townships had to file a letter of objection by 
registered mail within 10 days after the public hearing is held. 
If a majority of the townships file a letter of objection than it 
doesn't become effective in the county, therefore it would 
require 9 townships to file a letter of objection in the proper 
time in order for this to become ineffective. The Corporation 
Counsel has reviewed the proposed changes and has said that they 
are minor, not major revisions in which the whole change would be 
on hold for a year in order for the townships to decide what they 
wanted. 

George Petaja - Couldn't Mr. Schoeder get a re-zone for down 
there? 

Jim said he could try but multi-family homes are only allowed in 
the R zone and only if connected to community water and sewer. 
Lot sizes are 8,000 square feet which is below the minimum lot 
size. Even if we wanted to give them a permit for a multi-family 
home we would be going against the state law which has a larger 
sq. feet minimum lot size. 

George Petaja - Would it be more appropriate to change the R zone 
than the Ag zone? 

Jim stated the petition was for the ag and the rural areas. 

Bernard Schoeder - Said where the 8-plexes are in a residential 
zone. Jim said that is correct but it is not served by community 
water and sewer and that is the problem. 

Louie Campbell asked for clarification as to the date townships 
had to file an objection to this public hearing and the one for 
businesses in the ag zone. He was told that townships have 10 
days from the time of the public hearing before the Land 
Management Committee so it had already passed for the township to 
file an objection to that one. They have 10 days from tonight to 
file an objection to this ordinance change if the committee sends 
it on to the County Board recommending approval. He thought that 
a public hearing was held in front of the County Board also and 
felt that he had requested that information earlier but had not 
received it. He voiced his objection to always having to come to 
these meetings to s object to proposed changes in the zoning 
ordinance. When the county zoning ordinance was adopted it was 
not carved in stone, changes can be made and procedures are in 
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place to do so. Jim suggested that River Falls Township amend 
their township zoning. Louie was informed that any citizen has 
a statutory right to request a change and there is nothing that 
can be done about it, other than holding a public hearing. He 
was told that if River Falls Township dropped out of county 
zoning, the citizens of River Falls Township would have their 
right to change the zoning ordinance taken away from them. 

Robert Chambers, River Falls - Has heard both a 10 day and a 30 
day period in which counties may file an objection. Corporation 
Counsel told him 30 days. Which is it? 

Jim Hulbert got a copy of the state statutes and clarified that 
it indeed was 10 days. Don Johnson asked if townships were 
knowledgeable about the 10 day deadline. 

Rita Kozak read a letter from Peter Meyer in support of the 
ordinance change, which was entered into the record. 

Robert Chambers read from the state statutes saying that 
townships may extend their objection period by 20 days for a 
total of 30 days. 

Being no further public comments, comments were sought from the 
committee: 

Rich Ruemmele - Stated he was glad to see the sponsor of the 
proposed change, Bernard Schoeder here. Asked Mr. Schoeder if he 
had seen the draft proposal before tonight. It was confirmed 
that he had not. Rich also felt addressing this issue was 
premature because of the Citizens Advisory Committee work, but 
agreed that it had to be acted on. Felt individual townships 
could choose to accept this change or not. Although Bernards 
neighborhood seems to accept 8-plexes, others may not. Problems 
seem to arise when occupants want to live as city dwellers in a 
rural setting. The committee is always puzzled as to how to 
accommodate these people in 1994 using 1968 ordinances. Asked 
Jim Hulbert if tabling this would extend the 10 days in which the 
townships that don't know about this would have to file their 
objection. Jim told him that all the townships had been notified 
well in advance of this public hearing and that town clerks had 
been mailed a copy of the public hearing notice on 5-16-94, one 
month prior to the date of the hearing. Rich noted that there 
were only two townships here tonight offering comments. He again 
objected to remodeling the ordinance "one swing of an ax at a 
time" even though it is the law. 

Joe Rohl - Felt the same about dealing with these changes one at 
a time. Felt the time to make changes in about 15 months when 
the ordinance is revised. Noted that Clifton Township is 
stricter than the county's and prohibits multi-family dwellings. 
Knows that things would not change in his district as a result of 
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recommending approval tonight. Felt the trend is going towards 
multi-family housing, less buying of houses, and more people 
retiring wanting this type of housing. He is in favor of this 
ordinance change but would not like it bumped up to 8-plexes. 
Motion by Rohl to grant approval of zoning amendment as written. 
When the Comprehensive Plan is adopted townships can then decide 
what they want. Motion seconded by Ruemmele. 

George asked if the Bay City treatment plant will extend far 
enough to serve the area Mr. Schoeder had planned on building in. 
Bernard said there has been no peition to create a sanitary 
district outside of the Village of Bay City. Jim Hulbert said 
the capacity of the plant is great enough to extend to other 
areas and felt it might be a possibility. 

Bernard Schroeder stated that had he known the change was not 
going to include 8-plexes he wouldn't have bothered to petition 
for the change. Felt that considering this ordinance change was 
wasting lots of peoples time because it wasn't doing him any 
good. 

Hearing that Mr. Schroeder felt it was a waste of time, Joe Rohl 
withdrew his motion. He felt the County Board is sick of seeing 
things come to them without a decisive opinion from this 
committee. Either it should be sent on or killed. George Petaja 
reminded him that it couldn't be killed, it must go to the County 
Board. George felt that the proposed change didn't in any way 
damage the ag zone. The survey indicates more support for this 
than against it. He would rather see it in a residential zone 
than an ag zone. 

Ed Sjostrom asked if an 8-plex would be too big for a septic 
system. Jim Hulbert stated that the petitiion didn't ask for an 
8-plex, only for multi-family dwellings in the ag and residential 
zone. He gave it a great deal of thought and because of what he 
has heard at Citizens Advisory Committee meetings and the 
consideration of the groundwater, because of noise and other 
sorts of uncomfortable situations he felt he came ~p with the 
best he could, that it was his job to come up with a draft 
ordinance, and he was comfortable with his suggestions. The Land 
Management Committee would now be fre to change his 
recommendations as they see fit, based on public testimony on the 
factors. The County Board is also free to make changes. Jim's 
suggestions were a compromise between the two extremes, which 
allowed some multi-family uses under limited conditions while 
still protecting the rural nature of the county. 

George asked Mr. Schroeder if he was withdrawing his petition and 
Mr. Schroeder said he was disapointed but was not withdrawing it. 
Motion by Petaja to approve the proposed ordinance amendment and 
send a recommendation on to the County Board for approval. 
Second by Ed Sjostrom. George noted that this ordinance change 
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could also be amended by the county Board before their approval. 
Joe felt we should provide townships information on what they 
could do if they did not want this change in their township. Jim 
stated that that information had already been given to them. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss{Take Action on Request by Register of Deeds to Purchase 
Electronic Indexing Equipment: 

This was tabled on 6-2-94. Motion by Ruemmele that this issue be 
taken from the table. Second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Dick Casteltine explained the equipment that was being requested, 
how it worked, and why it was needed. He explained the 
controller interface linked into other records. 

Joe Rohl expressed his concern that the standard used today will 
change and be obsolete in a short period of time. Will the legal 
profession change its mind? Dick felt that information may be 
stored on CD in the future but cannot see micro-film being 
eliminated. 

Greg Gappa said the Administrative Code is unclear but now 
requiring microfilming along with imaging. Records must be 
available at all times so he sees microfilming being around for a 
long time. 

After much discussion motion by Ruemmele to approve purchase of 
needed equipment from the Land Information money with the amount 
not to exceed $25,000. Second by Rohl. Equipment needed and 
projected costs are: $19,700 - incoder 

$ 600 - installation 
$ 2,365 - service contract 
$ 2,000 - 486, 50MH Hewlett Packard 

Dick felt that it was essential that we stick with Hewlett 
Packard for consistency. The pricing is close. 

Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on city of River Falls Application for Land 
Information Grant: 

Greg Gappa said the City of River Falls is applying for a grant 
for 100 scale aerial photos rather than the 400 scale used by the 
county. They need the resolution from the County Board at the 
July County Board meeting in order to be eligible for grant 
monies. He explained there would be no county money involved. 

Motion by Rohl to recommend approval to the County Board for the 
City of River Falls application for a land information grant 
contingent on the county having access to their digital format. 



Second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Old Business: None 

New Business: None 

Adjournment: Motion by Ruemmele to adjourn. Second by Rohl. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by - Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

sANDY LANGER 

June 30, 1.994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 7th day 
of July 1.994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 6/1.6/94 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

Discuss/take action on County Board Resolution 
proposed by Mississippi River Heritage Corridor 
Study Commission 

Jim Schreiber, Agent for Multi-Community 
Wastewater Sludge Commission to discuss project 

Discuss/take action on request to enact an 
ordinance which prohibits the land-spreading of 
septage in Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on RFP's for appraisal and 
relocation consultant for Floodplain Acquisition 
Program 

Discuss/take action on request for Exclusive Ag 
Zoning, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on River Falls Township 
request for approval of GIS grant 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for David and cindy McKean, Clifton 
Township; Angeline Dusek Family Trust, Clifton 
Township; and Kent R. Brittain and Gary L. 
Eggleston, El Paso Township 
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Discuss/take action on purchasing computer 
software 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED:~ 2 ~ 
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Date ____ ~~~~--------------• 
MINUTES OF THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

July 7, 1994 

PRESENT: Rich Ruemmele, Ed Sjostrom, Joe Rohl, Rita Kozak. 

OTHERS: Louie Campbell, Jon Seifert, Jim Hulbert, Jim Schreiber, 
Jim Kleinhans, Evan Zantow, others. (see attached list). 

The meeting was called to order by Joe Rohl shortly after 7 p.m. 

Agenda revisions: none. 

Next meeting dates: The next meeting will be held July 13 at 
7:00 p.m. (joint meeting of the Land Management and Solid Waste 
committees). Other meetings have been scheduled for July 21, 
August 4, and August 18, each at 7:00 p.m. respectively. 

Approve minutes of 6/16/94: The minutes of 6/16/94 were reviewed 
by the committee members. A motion was made to approve the 
minutes by Joe Rohl. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Surveyor's Report: 
committee members. 
made by Joe Rohl. 
Motion carried. 

The written report was reviewed by the 
A motion to approve the Surveyor's Report was 

The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 

Approve vouchers: The vouchers were reviewed by the committee 
members. A motion to approve the vouchers was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON COUNTY BOARD RESOLUTION PROPOSED BY 
MISSISSIPPI RIVER HERITAGE CORRIDOR STUDY COMMISSION: 

Evan Zantow, Wisconsin Commissioner of the Mississippi River 
Corridor Study Commission, was present to discuss the corridor 
proposal. A video was presented, which helped explain the aims 
of the project from the commission's perspective. A few of the 
preliminary issues the project concerns are: economic 
development, education, recreation, preserving natural resources, 
and technical assistance. 

A few concerns of the public were also discussed. Jim Hulbert, 
Pierce County Land Management Administrator, asked questions of 
Mr. Zantow to clear up a few misconceptions that have surfaced 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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about the Corridor proposal. A few of these misconceptions about 
the project are that it is only a front for establishing a 
National Park along the entire river, that property will be taken 
to create the corridor, that economic activities will be 
hindered, and that laws will be forced upon the counties that 
partake in the project. The answer to each of these is no - it 
is not a front for establishing a National Park along the river, 
no property will be taken, no economic activities will be 
hindered, and no laws will be forced upon any county. 

A motion to send a resolution to the County Board in support of 
the Mississippi River Corridor was made by Joe Rohl. The motion 
was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

JIM SCHREIBER. AGENT FOR MULTI-COMMUNITY WASTEWATER SLUDGE 
COMMISSION TO DISCUSS PROJECT: 

Jim Schreiber, agent for multi-community wastewater sludge 
commission was present to discuss the project. The project is a 
proposed regional municipal wastewater sludge treatment facility, 
to be used by 9 communities for the proper disposal of human 
biosolids. 

Liquid wastehaulers from the area were present to discuss their 
opinions concerning the facility. 

Greg Engeset also discussed the project. He explained that they 
would like to build a facility to encompass the rural area, and 
that the nine communities would share the cost for the 
construction of the facility. The cost to the citizens will 
appear in the water and sewer rates. The only problem they run 
into is with judging the amount of septage the facility will have 
to accept and treat from the unincorporated areas. The amount is 
known for the municipalities, but not for the unincorporated 
areas. 

Joe Rohl asked where the facility would be placed. Mr. Schreiber 
said it would possibly be placed in South Central st. Croix 
County. Mr. Schreiber has worked with septic facilities in the 
past, but this is a pilot program in the state which is receiving 
much support at the present time. 

A draft ordinance compiled by Jim Hulbert was presented. The 
ordinance would prohibit the spreading of septage or wastewater 
on any lands or waterways in Pierce County. Mr. Hulbert 
recommended that the committee consider the ordinance, change it 
according to public comment at the meeting, hold a public hearing 
in the future, and then eventually forward a proposed ordinance 
on to the County Board with a strong recommendation for approval. 

One liquid wastehauler from the area was not in favor of the 
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prohibition of land spreading, while several others were. The 
wastehaulers that support the prohibition feel that the DNR will 
soon prohibit this practice, therefore_they feel it is in their 
best interest to prohibit the practice right now. 

Committee member Rohl would like to see a list of the 
municipalities who will accept septage from the haulers. 

A representative from the DNR was present. Pete Skorseth said his 
department would cautiously support the ordinance, because 
municipalities need to be able to accept and treat waste. 
The practice of landspreading is considered unfavorable and will 
eventually be prohibited. 

Collectively, an official opinion from the DNR and information 
from the municipalities is needed before any action is taken on 
this project. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RFP'S FOR APPRAISAL AND RELOCATION 
CONSULTANT FOR FLOODPLAIN ACQUISITION PROGRAM: 

Jon Seifert, Floodplain Mitigation Specialist, was present to 
discuss the progress being made in the program. 

Using grant money, firms will be hired for relocation counseling 
and appraisal of homes that lie in floodplains. Relocation 
counseling takes approximately four to six weeks. In relocating 
a home owner, distance is not a factor. The home owner is 
entitled to a home of similar structure and value as their 
previous home. 

A motion to approve the RFP's for appraisal and relocaton 
counseling for floodplain acquisition program was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Joe Rohl. The motion 
carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON REQUEST FOR EXCLUSIVE AG. ZONING, RIVER 
FALLS TOWNSHIP: 

Nothing was known about this agenda item, so it was removed from 
the agenda. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RIVER FALLS TOWNSHIP REQUEST FOR APPROVAL 
OF GIS GRANT: 

Louie Campbell of River Falls Township was present to represent 
the township in this matter. 

Discussion ensued about the subject. Jim Hulbert felt that the 
township would not be getting their money's worth if they chose 
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to apply for this grant. Joe Rohl and Rita Kozak felt there was 
no harm in letting them apply for this grant if they choose to. 

Rich Ruemmele and Greg Gappa felt that it was unnecessary for 
them to apply, the same information can be obtained through 
photocopying existing GIS information. 

Rita Kozak temporarily removed herself from the chair to make a 
motion to approve the request for approval of GIS Grant for River 
Falls Township. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. The 
motion passed, with 2 members for and 1 member against. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON FARMLAND PRESERVATION AGREEMENT FOR DAVID 
AND CINDY MCKEAN, CLIFTON TOWNSHIP; ANGELINE DUSEK FAMILY TRUST, 
CLIFTON TOWNSHIP; AND KENT R. BRITTAIN AND GARY L. EGGLESTON, EL 
PASO TOWNSHIP: 

A motion to approve the Farmland Preservation Agreements was made 
by Joe Rohl. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Jim Kleinhans, Zoning Administrator, intervened to tell the 
committee that he did not recommend approval of the Farmland 
Preservation Agreement for Kent R. Brittain an Gary L. Eggleston 
based upon the fact that Gary L. Eggleston is a resident of 
Minnesota. Wisconsin Statute Chapter 91.01 requires eligible 
Farmland·· Preservation ·.Program participants must be residents of 
the state. 

A motion to rescind the previous motion was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. It was then seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

A motion to approve the Farmland Preservation Agreement for David 
and.cindy McKean and the Angeline Dusek Family Trust, . 
disapproving the Agreement for Kent R. Brittain and Gary L. 
Eggleston, was made by Joe Rohl. The motion was seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. The committee members apologized to 
Mr. Kleinhans for their haste. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON PURCHASING COMPUTER SOFTWARE: 

The purchase of computer software was discussed by the committee 
and Mr. Hulbert. 

OLD BUSINESS: The resolution for the City of River Falls Grant 
was signed by the committee. 

NEW BUSINESS: Regarding a grant for upgrading sewer systems, 
there will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee ten 
minutes before the next County Board Meeting. 
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Louie Campbell asked that the Land Management Office contact the 
River Falls Hockey Association so that they may receive a fire 
number to in turn get a burning permit. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Joe Rohl. The motion 
was seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion passed. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~"=DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

"-ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce County Land 
Management Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board on 
Wednesday, July 13, 1994 at 7:00p.m., in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Agenda revisions 
- Approve minutes of 4-6-94 
- Set next meeting date 

- Review department budgets 

-Discuss department priorities(and objectives 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Adjournment 

Approved: l~ ~ ~ 

A:A-jtjull3 
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JO{':Je SOLIIR £(fJ~ ~AGEMENT BOARD/LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
MEETING 

JULY 13, 1994 

Present: Rita Kozsak, Ed Sjostrom, Roman Peterson, Opal Darr, 
Rich Ruemmele, Barry Barringer, Andrea Wieland 

Others: Jim Hulbert, Kristi Otterson (see attached list) 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Kozak at 7:05 p.m. 
noting there was a quorum present. 

There were no agenda revisions. 

Approve Minutes of 4-6-94: 

Opal Darr stated that according to the minutes of 4-6-94 she had 
requested copies of any vouchers·for repairs -at the recycling 
center and was not receiving them. 

Motion to approve minutes of 4-6-94 by Barringer, second by 
Wieland. Motion carried. 

Next Meeting Date: 

October 19, 1994, 7:00 p.m. 

Review Department Budgets: 

Jim Hulbert said all the budgets look good except for the 
Recycling Center which is way over on some line items. Repairs 
is approximately $5,000 over budget now and is projected to be 
approximately $15,000 over by year end. $65,000 was budgeted for 
transportation and it is projected that $75,000 will be spent by 
year end. He felt that other line items such as overtime and 
temporary salaries would be well below budgeted figures and 
therefore make up for those line items over-expended. Heavy 
Metal and Rubber Days revenues were up and projected revenues 
from Clean Sweep are always lower than actually received. A 
replacement vehicle is needed badly to keep the repairs down. 

The uniform number system budget will be over-expended but 
revenues have also increased to off-set the deficit. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Opal Darr asked about fee rates for Land Use Permits. Jim stated 
that about eight months ago the Land Management Committee had 
requested that the fees be raised but the Finance Committee 
hasn't addressed it. 

Discuss Department Priorities and Objectives: 

Solid Waste 
Opal Darr felt that the Goodhue County contract was of high 
priority for Solid Waste Management. Barry Barringer felt that 
the RFP on the truck was very important but it was tabled until 
August 3rd. Rita Kozak noted that she had received a memo from 
Dave Sorenson regarding using user-fees for purchasing a truck 
and asked if anyone else had. No one had but Opal felt it would 
have been courteous to seed a copy of that memo to the Solid 
Waste Management Board members. 

Land Management 
Rich Ruemmele felt that the connection between the Land 
Management Committee and the Citizens Advisory Committee was of a 
very high priority so that the CAC would be comfortable with the 
LMC. Felt that the CAC was moving more slowly than anticipated 
but was glad to see more County Board members at the CAC 
meetings. He also felt that Trenton Island was of high priority 
and said he felt Jon Seifert was doing a good job. Rich also 
felt that enforcement and citation authority were high priority 
items. Felt that things were going well as a result of having 
contracted with a very efficient and effective Corporation 
Counsel. 

Old Business: 

Jim circulated copies of the Memorandum of Understanding given to 
him at about 2:00 this afternoon after being changed by the 
Finance Committee. He also included copies of the Memorandum of 
Understanding as originally signed by both the Land Management 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board. The Finance 
Committee had made several major changes that the Land Management 
Department will follow to the letter. According to the new MOU 
the Land Management Committee will have authority over the Solid 
Waste Management Board. Rich Ruemmele suggested that the 
Chairperson of both the LMC and the SWMB should discuss this with 
the Finance Committee to see what this is all about. Rita Kozak 
is the Chairperson of both groups. Rita said that this will be 
on the agenda's of both the SWMB meeting on July 20th and the LMC 
meeting on July 21st and she would see what discussion ensued at 
those meetings. 

New Business: 

Rich Ruemmele is concerned that the meeting tonight came very 
close to not having a quorum and stated it would have wasted a 
lot of people's time had there not been one. 



Barry Barringer felt these joint meetings are for increasing 
communication between the two committees and are a good idea. 

Motion to adjourn by Rich Ruemmele, second by Barry Barringer. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by - Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 333 

There will be a joint meeting of the Land Management Committee and 
the Solid Waste Management Board on Thursday, July 15, 1993 at 7:30 
P.M. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:30 P.M. - Call to order 
- Approve minutes of 4/15/93 
- Set next meeting date 
- Agenda revisions 

- Discuss department projects and priorities 

Discuss department accountability 

- Review department budgets 

- Old Business 

- New Business 

Motion to convene into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85 (1) (c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion,, compensation, or performance evaluation data 
of any public employee over which the governmental body 
has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. 

- Board to reconvene into open session 

- Adjournment 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
.PLANNING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 -Ext. 333 

Minutes of the Joint Meeting of the Pierce County Land Management 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board 

July 15, 1993 

Present: George Petaja, Richard Wilhelm, Don Jonson, Opal Darr, 
Walter Schade, Dan Wilcox, Rita Kozak, Barry Barringer, Andrea 
Wieland, Joe Rohl, Richard Ruemmele, Ed Sjostrom 

Others: Jim Hulbert 

The joint meeting was called at order at 7:45 p.m. in the County 
Board Room by County Board Chairman Dick Wilhelm. Minutes of the 
April 15, 1993 joint meeting were reviewed. Motion by George, 
second by Joe, to approve the minutes as presented. Motion passed. 

The next joint meeting was scheduled for September 16 at 7:30 p.m. 

Department Priorities and Objectives 
Department Report 
Jim Hulbert emphasized that the Land Management Department is one 
Department, a team effort, not "two sides." Staff are helping out 
on many land management and solid waste issues, and receiving 
valuable cross training in the process. Many tasks are underway, 
and many will be completed or resolved soon. The Trenton Island 
floodplain matters are receiving much attention, and will remain a 
first priority for the near future. The Department videotaped the 
flooding on Trenton Island. 

The BRW contract for land management planing is temporarily on 
hold. Jim advised against George's suggestion for an outside 
attorney to handle contractual matters. Joe also suggested that 
the Corporation counsel handle it. Dick noted that the Corporation 
Counsel is in need of outside assistance. Jim said that outside 
legal assistance could be obtained for many routine matters, but 
that the Corporation Counsel will need to play an active role in 
the BRW contracting in any case. Jim said that after the BRW 
contract, solid waste management is a third priority. 

Jim asked that he receive clear direction from the committees on 
priority of work on unexpected issues. Jim explained that he tries 
to schedule Department work according to priorities that have been 
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Joint LMC/SWMB Minutes - 7/15/93 

set by the committees and to coordinate with the committee chairs 
when new matters arise. The Raebel dredged material case was cited 
as an example of a matter needing prompt attention. Jim suggested 
that the corporation Counsel attend the joint committee meetings. 
Joe said that the Raebel case should be a second priority 
contingent on Corporate Counsel recommendation, after Trenton 
floodplain matters. Jim asked that the committee chairs reinforce 
the priority of work with Corporate Counsel. George noted that 
Sarona Landfill contracts with municipalities are being renewed at 
higher costs, and that there will be many other solid waste issues 
to be dealt with soon. 

Joe moved that Department priorities continue to be: 
1) Trenton floodplain management 
2) Raebel property case 
3) BRW contract 
4) Solid waste management 

George Petaja seconded the motion, motion passed. 

Department Time Accounting 
Jim reported that the time accounting system has been implemented. 
The system is being computerized, and should not take too much 
staff time to handle. Jim noted that the Department staff is doing 
very diverse work, and that the new system will allow close 
accounting of time spent on a variety of tasks. Jim recommended 
that Bob Sheffers, contract surveyor, participate in the time 
accounting system. Jim reported that staff is implementing the new 
system, but is upset that other County Departments are not required 
to do so. Dick said that other Departments will soon have to 
implement· time accounting. Joe said that the time reporting format 
looks good, and commended Jim for implementing an effective system. 

Department Budget Review 
Jim distributed budget printouts. No major concerns were expressed 
about expenditures. Jim provided explanations of budget details. 
Jim said that the Department is in need of additional work from the 
County Engineer. George said that he will request additional help 
from Greg Gappa through the Highway Department. George said that 
the budgets are on target and in good shape. 

Old Business 
Jim emphasized that the Department remains understaffed, given the 
work load. 

George and Joe agreed that the quarterly joint committee meetings 
are effective in setting priorities for Department work. 
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Closed session under WIS ss 1985 (1) Cc): considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any 
public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction 
or exercises responsibility: 

Motion by George, second by Rita to go into closed session. There 
was a unanimous voice vote. Personnel evaluations were discussed. 
Jim reviewed his evaluation of Annilee Cain, who he said has been 
doing highly commendable work. Jim recommended that she received 
a step increase after one year on the job. Motion by Joe, second 
by Walter, to approve the evaluation and forward it to the 
Personnel Committee. Motion passed. 

Joe moved, second by George, to send evaluation sheets for Jim to 
members of both committees. The members would then provide their 
evaluations to the committee chairs, who will then average the 
results and combine comments. Motion passed. 

The two committees voted to go back into open session. 

Department Head Position Description 
Jim read his position description, and noted that it needs rev1s1on 
to reflect his present range of tasks and responsibilities. Motion 
by George, second by Rita, that the position description specify 
that the Department Head report to the Land Management Committee 
and to the Solid Waste Management Board. Motion passed. 

Motion by Opal, second by Joe, to review a revised version of the 
position description at the next joint meeting in September. Jim 
will make the revisions. Motion passed. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m. 

Submitted by - Dan Wilcox 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 14, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of July 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order sANDY LANGER 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 7/7/94 

Discussjtake action on request by Tony Dingrando 
to modify conditional use on a boat storage 
facility, Section 33, Trenton Township 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use 
for Jeff Gilbertson, Martell Township, 
agricultural repair shop 

Discussjtake action on preliminary major certified 
survey map, Frances Ogden, agent for Frederick 
Richter, Sections 7 & 12, Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on status of non-commercial 
dog kennels in the Ag Zone 

Discuss/take action on Wisconsin Fund Grant 
Acceptance and Award 

Discuss/take action on request for additions to 
Exclusive Ag Zoning, River Falls Township 

Discussjtake action on Memorandum of Understanding 
between Solid Waste Management Board and Land 
Management Committee 

Discussjtake action on request to fund survey 
expense for property line set-back violation in 
Hager Heights 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED: 

Working today for a better tomorro~ 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 

~~i:~~::~. WI 5401{\PPR 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 Signature~~::..:::::~~~~~~-~ 

MINUTES - P~~~cfc'tf!~ LAND MANAGEMENT • 
July 21, 1994 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja 

Others: Jim Hulbert - See attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chair, Kozak 

Agenda revisions: 

Move discuss/take action on preliminary major certified survey map, 
Frances Ogden, agent for Frederick Richter, Section 7 & 12, Clifton 
Township to the end of the meeting. 

Next meeting dates: 

August 4, 1994 
August 25, 1994 
September 13, 1994 

George moved and Ed seconded to give permission for the Chair, 
Kozak to approve,;the vouchers since the vouchers are due prior to 
the September 13, 1994 Land Management Committee-passed. 

Approve minutes of 7/7/94 meeting: 

Ed moved and George seconded for the minutes of the 7/7/94 meeting 
to be approved. 

Revised Surveyor's report & approve voucher: 

Sheffers approached the chair and explained that he gave May's 
surveyor's report at the last meeting on 7-7-94 instead of June's 
report •. Campbell and Sheffer's discussed possible road disturbance 
in River Falls Township. They will get together to discuss matter. 

George moved and Ed seconded that the revised surveyor's report and 
the voucher for such be approved - motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on request by Tony Dinqrando to modify 
conditional use on a boat storage facility, Section 33, Trenton 
Township: 

Dingrando proposed a parking area for fishing and tournaments. He 
feels that it is his land and he should be able to do with it as he 
pleases. Everyone else parks all over the place. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Hulbert, in response to Petaja's questions, informed the committee 
that the property is in the Ag Zone. Hulbert advised that the 
original request was that the property be rezoned from Ag to 
Industrial. The Corporation Counsel for Pierce County at the time, 
Deb Wojtowski's, legal opinion was that the property did not need 
to be rezoned since a boat warehouse is recreational and a 
conditional use can be used for recreation. Staff were 
uncomfortable with this opinion. A conditional use was granted 
with the condition of no parking or storage. In April of 1991, one 
month later, Dingrando appeared before the LMC requesting parking 
and storage and the request was denied. Traffic and safety were 
concerns of the resident during both hearings in 1991. 
Warehousing can only be used in the industrial zone and not in the 
Ag zone or as a conditional use. 

Kozak read the minutes of the April 1991 hearing. It was 
determined that this property would not be spot zoning because 
other nearby property was already zoned industrial. There was no 
determination made as to why this particular conditional use was 
for five years instead of two. The committee decided that they 
cannot override a past decision. The committee advised Dingrando 
to look at his property and investigate for a rezone. 

Hulbert advised that in an industrial zone he can have 
warehouseing, without a conditional use Pierce would not be able to 
restrict his outside parking. Dingrando should also check with Don 
Johnson, Town Chair··and his neighbors to see if there would be any 
problems. Hulbert informed Dingrando that if the zone is changed 
to industrial he cannot build a house on the property. No houses 
can be built in the industrial zone. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use for Jeff 
Gilbertson, Section 32 Martell township. agricultural repair shop: 

Hulbert advised of the amendment to the staff report since 
Gilbertson may-qualify for farm and home based occupation. 

Gilbertson advised that he has a repair shop on J where he repairs 
heavy equipment and lawn mowers. His repairs deal mostly with 
farms, but not all. He wants his conditional use to be renewed. 
He wanted to know the difference between a conditional use and a 
home and farm base occupation. 

Hulbert informed Gilbertson that there is no public hearing, no 
public review under the-farm and home base occupation. He obtains 
a land use permit and that's it. 

Gilbertson advised that he would need more than the 1,000 square 
feet to run his business. 
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Hulbert's recommended conditions were that the renewal period for 
5 years instead of 2 and that outside storage be eliminated or a 
limit be placed on the outside storage. No complaints or problems 
have ever been brought to our attention on this property. 

Gilbertson informed the committee that he only has so much space 
and needs to keep the storage outside of the building to hold or 
for people to pick up. He advised the committee that he always 
keeps his property neat and orderly. 

Hulbert informed the committee of the citizens concerns with the 
appearance of the County. 

Petaja moved that a renewal on the conditional use be granted for 
five years with no conditions since no problems have been brought 
forth, Sjostrom seconded. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on status of non-commercial dog kennels in the 
Ag Zone: 

Hulbert explained that a person came to talk to him to ask 
questions with regard to dog kennels which he could not answer. 
Hulbert distributed Chapter 174 on Dog Kennels. 

Boles, dairy farmer and neighbor to person wanting to buy the 
property and build a kennel, advised that there were dogs residing 
at this residence prior and that they created problems for his 
dairy farm, such as getting in the corn crib and bothering other 
people and animals. He felt that the facility would not meet the 
requirement unless it was an indoor facility (50 puppies) and was 
concerned about the barking (noise). 

Hulbert read his staff report and that the Sheriff's Department 
would handle the complaints o~ the dogs based on 174.053 Wis. Stat. 
and n?t the zoning office. 

Sorenson was present and advised that the township collects the 
taxes on the kennel and submits the payment to the Pierce County 
Treasurer. A kennel license is $35.00 

Petaja felt that we should have a legal opinion on this issue 
before we set a policy. 

West, a Professional Dog Breeder, who wants to buy the property in 
question, gave a brief on his background and that he breeds 
Labradors (sell and ship mostly by air across the County). He is 
the President of breed association called International Pt Labrador 
Association. He believes in open communication with his neighbors 
and the government, etc. He wants to move out of the city to 
expand his business. He was not aware of the problems with the 
previous tenants dogs. He felt this property would meet his needs 
because of the four season housing, and draining slab, such as used 
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for cattle - sewage troth. This property is perfectly suited for 
his job. He is here for clarification for license and permits so 
that he knows what process he will need to go through. He does not 
want the property for a boarding kennel. 

Boles indicated that the slab in question won't contain waste from 
animals. He feels that we should check further on West since he 
heard he had 19 violations in Minnesota and obtain clarification on 
this operation. 

Petaja stated that since the operation is in the Ag Zone there is 
nothing we can currently do. We cannot restrict West at this time 
and he can proceed under the current ordinance. West just has to 
meet the Township and State requirements. 

West was informed that the County would be working on this issue 
and something will probably be developed and that he would have to 
meet any requirements or obtain any permits that may later come 
into being. 

Discuss/take action on Wisconsin Fund Grant Acceptance and Award: 

Hulbert explained that this is an emergency situation and that it 
needs to be passed by the county Board on the first reading and 
that Wilhelm approved that this issue can be discussed and passed 
tonight and still be on the next Board of Supervisor's Agenda. 
George moved that the. Resolution be approved, seconded by Ed. 
Motion ·carried~· ·-Rita·, -George and Ed signed the resolution. 

Discuss /take action on request · for addl tions to Exclusive Ag 
Zoning. River Falls Township: 

Hanson, Ed zoning from River Falls advised that the McKeans were 
full time farmers and the Egg~rt property was not farmed but used 
the last few years as cattle pasture. That Ruth Stern approved 
them eligible for Farm Land Preservation. Both. parties would like 
to be in Exclusive Ag. 

George moved that the parties be approved for Exclusive Ag, Ed 
seconded. Motion carried. 

Kozak informed Hanson that there will need to be two readings on 
this issue the 1st reading will be in August and the second reading 
to pass before the Board of Supervisors will be in September. 

Discuss{take action on Memorandum of Understanding between Solid 
Waste Management Board and Land Management Committee: 

Kozak advised that Committee that at the SWMB meeting Wilhelm and 
Schroeder explained that nothing would be changed between the two 
committees, no additional work. That it would be like Law 
Enforcement is the lead committee for other committees. That 
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concerns should be brought before the Finance Committee. She 
explained about Darr's complaint as to the MOO's wording regarding 
the would oversight committee and that Wieland wanted to know why 
the MOU was necessary. 

Hulbert explained per Petaja's request regarding additional work, 
that the LMC would need to know all that is going on with regard to 
the SWMB such as the recycling center and the possible contract 
with Goodhue County. Hulbert also advised that Ordinance 91-05 
would also need to be changed since the language specifies what 
committee supervised staff and performance evaluations. That the 
MOU changes this. The Board is different than the Committee. The 
Board has authority to sign a contract, the committee does not. 
Does the MOU take this away? Hulbert feels that this will mean 
more work for Kristi, more work for the staff, more paperwork and 
more mailing. He feels that there will be duplicated reports. We 
then need to know if the LMC needs to be involved with the Goodhue 
Contract. The Dept of Land Management will do whatever we are 
requested to do. 

Petaja requested that a joint meeting be set with the Finance 
Committee, LMC and SWMB to review the ramifications the MOU may 
cause and clarify the issues. Petaja also wants to see Bill 
Thiel's review. Cain is to try and set the Joint Meeting for 5:00 
on Thursday, August 11, 1994. 

Discuss/take action on request to fund survey expense for property 
line set-back violation in Hager Heights, Trenton Township: 

Hulbert informed the committee that a $150.,000 home was built by a 
contractor two feet from the property line instead of the ten foot 
setback. He was going to buy property from the adjacent lot for 
$3,000. In the meantime another contractor bought the adjacent 
land and is trying to sell it to the 1st contractor for $12,000. 
The 1st contractor hired a surveyor and is now trying to make a 
trade with the 2nd contractor. This issue was brought before the 
committee for a request to have Bob Sheffers survey the property, 
but now we do not need to since the 1st contractor hired a surveyor 
that confirms that there is a problem. The contractor has been 
notified that he is in violation. 

Qiscuss/take action on preliminary major certified survey map, 
Frances Ogden, agent for Frederick Richter, Sections 7 & 12 , 
Clifton Township: 

Ogden advised that the concerned project is 145 acres more or less 
directly north of Clifton Hollow Golf Course, butts entire north 
side of the Golf Course and just about all of the west side and a 
little bit on the south end that is an existing lot with a house on 
it:... They have taken this to the Town of Clifton Planning 
Commission and to the Clifton Town Board. The Planning Commission 
recommended approval and so did the Clifton Town Board. The 
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Township is more restricted then the County in that the width is 
350 and at least 5 acres. They acred in this case to 3 parcels 
less than 5 acres but more than 3 acres. The rest of the parcels 
are slightly over 5 acres. Lot 26 is 9 acres which is what is left 
over. The private roads to the town roads are standard except they 
are not blacktopped-but they may be in the future. They are 
setting it up so that the roads could be turned into public roads 
later. There is a cultesac in front of lot 3 is intended as a way 
to possibly hook onto the existing road on the West side of lot 1 
and 2. This is near a long driveway owned by Bud and Audrey 
Halverson who indicated that they may d~nate 33 feet of their 
property line for a future possible town road to get into the 
cultesac off of 820th Avenue. This is West of Clifton Hollow 
Clubhouse and would go north and come out on 850th Avenue. Lot 20 
is the existing farm buildings. 

Notes to General Questions are on the pre-plot. Lot 26-long and 
narrow-space is available for building about where #26 is on the 
pre-plot map. Soils - sand -3 feet below service. 

Petaja explained the proposed easement from lot 2 to get to lot 1 
to make a road instead. Can work this out by having 66 foot wide on 
the west end of lot 2 instead of lot 1. 

Petaja commented that the covenant roads be maintained by the 
property owner, no further subdivision of lots, common ship of road 
(road sharing), golf course frontage fencelines, and basic land 
use, lot size in case the golf course is crowded to be a 50 foot 
easement by the green - hole. Next month on agenda for official 
preliminary plot, also CSM to cover lot 19 & 20 and access of road-
20 already off road-19 will. 

Petaja moved, Sjostrom second~d that the certified survey map, by 
Frances Ogden, Agent for Frederick Richter, Section 7 & 12, Clifton 
Township be approved with changes made tonight. Motion carried. 

Old Business: 

Kozak advised that they approved 2 farmland preservations and 
turned one down since the property owner lived in Minnesota. Soil 
Conservation approved all three. At the County level we could not 
do this based on our regulations, but Soil Conservation can, 
therefore all three will go before the State. We followed the 
regulations and did the right thing by denying the party. 

New Business: 

Campbell advised that the Township zoning of River Falls will have 
its 1st reading on duplexes and small business on August 4th and 
the 2nd reading will be in September. 
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Hulbert advised that Howard Christiansen is bringing forth a 
petition that land sale in the Ag District be limited to 40 acres. 

Adjourn: 

George moved, seconded by Sjostrom that the meeting be adjourned. 
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m. 

Submitted by Annilee Cain 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

July 29, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 4th day 
of August 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Agenda revisions 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 7/21/94 
Surveyor's report 
Approve vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use 
for Pete Anderson, Section 16, Martell Township, 
kennel to raise and train hunting dogs 

Discuss/take action on location and format of 
Comprehensive Land Use Plan Sub-county hearings to 
be held in September 

Discuss/take action on continuing temporary 
employee for filing reconstruction 

Discuss/take action on River Falls Township 
ordinance for home-based occupations 

Discuss/take action on River Falls Township 
ordinance for multi-family dwellings 

Discuss/take action on proposed zoning ordinance 
amendment petition 

Discuss/take action on dog kennel zoning issues 

Discuss/take action on Citizen Advisory Committee 
apointment by Isabelle Township 

Discuss/take action on service agreement for 
workstation software 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED:~ 3. JG_ 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (71 333 
P.O.BOX647 

ELLSWORTH, WI 540~gnatura ~~~...p;r..:o..;:;,~Fk"-.......,._....., ... 

Date ____ r:-~~-1-------
MINUTES OF THE LAND COMMITTEE 

August 4, 1994 

PRESENT: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja, Rita Kozak. 

OTHERS: Jim Hulbert, Jim Kleinhans, Louie Campbell, Tom Meier, 
Greg Gappa, Dennis Gagnier, Gary Rohl, Derek Budd, Dale Haugrose, 
Judy Rohl, others. (see attached list) 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 
·approximately 7:00 p.m. 

Agenda revisions: Discussjtake action on dog kennel zoning 
issues took place directly after the approval of the vouchers. 

Next meeting dates: The next meeting dates were set for August 
25, September 13, and September 27, at 7:00p.m. respectively. 

Approve minutes of 7/21/94: A motion to approve the minutes of 
7/21/94 was made by Ed Sjostrom. The motion was seconded by 
George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's Report: The County Surveyor's written report was 
reviewed by the committee members. A motion to approve the 
report was made by Rich Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: Questions concerning the repairs on a truck 
and others were cleared up as the committee members reviewed the 
vouchers. A motion to approve the vouchers was made by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON DOG KENNEL ZONING ISSUES: 

A letter regarding this issue from the Corporation Counsel, 
William Thiel, was read by the committee members. 

Committee member George Petaja summarized the contents of the 
letter and the feelings of the committee in saying that non
commercial dog raising is an activity that is unregulated by 
zoning. Therefore, the committee cannot act on this subject and 
further discussion ended. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RENEWAL OF CONDITIONAL USE FOR PETE 
ANDERSON: 

As Mr. Anderson was unable to attend the meeting due to 
extenuating circumstances, Tom Meyer, a close friend of his 
represented him for the discussion. 

Mr. Meyer began by describing Mr. Anderson's work with the dogs 
he owns. Mr. Anderson currently has four dogs, and trains them 
approximately once a week. It is just a hobby in which he 
participates as an amateur so that he may compete in American 
Kennel Club trials. Mr. Meyer stated that Mr. Anderson possesses 
a DNR dog training permit which restricts the use of pen-raised 
gamebirds at certain times of the year. This permit is effective 
until December 1994. Mr. Anderson has indoor, heated kennel runs 
where· the dogs are· kept. Mr. Meyer believed so far there have · 
been no complaints as to shooting or noise .. · · 

Jim Hulbert stated that since there have.been no complaints there 
is no reason to visit the property. 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

Several of Mr. Anderson's neighbors were present and no 
complaints were stated. Each spoke in support of Mr. Anderson 
and his hobby, but a few concerns were stated. 

Derek Budd felt that the conditional use permit should be renewed 
on a yearly basis instead of every two years to insure that no 
problems should arise. 

Da~e Haugrose, Gary Rohl, Ken Knutson, and Judy Rohl each stated 
they had no complaints against Mr. Anderson. Mrs. Rohl asked if 
there was a limit on the number of dogs Mr. Anderson can have. 

Mr. Meyer stated that Mr. Anderson is limited to ten dogs per 
session. 

A motion to approve the renewal of the conditional use permit for 
Pete Anderson with the same conditions as the original was made 
by Rich Ruemmele. The motion was seconded by George Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON LOCATION AND FORMAT OF COMPREHENSIVE LAND 
USE PLAN SUB-COUNTY HEARINGS TO BE HELD IN SEPTEMBER: 

Jim Hulbert stated bhat there are five meetings to be held in the 
month of September, the committee needs to set the dates, times, 
and general format of each one. He said he had received a letter 
from Mary Ann Wise with ideas and suggestions for the meetings: 
He felt that they should approach Merlin Blaisdell, Chairman of 
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the Citizens Advisory Committee, about having speakers at the 
meetings. 

The locations were placed in various areas to insure a good 
turnout for the meetings. 

The first meeting will be held in River Falls on September 20, 
1994 at 8:00 p.m. 

The second meeting will be held in Spring Valley on September 22, 
1994 at 8:00 p.m. 

The third meeting will be held in Maiden Rock on September 28, 
1994 at 8:00 p.m. 

The next meeting will be held in Prescott on September 29, 1994 
at 8:00 p.m. 

The final meeting will be held in Ellsworth on October 4, 1994 at 
8:00 p.m. 

It was decided that the format for the meetings will be decided 
at the next meeting of the Land Management Committee. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON CONTINUING TEMPORARY EMPLOYEE FOR FILING 
RECONSTRUCTION: 

500 more hours was requested for continuing filing reconstruction 
in the Land Management and Records Office. 

A motion to approve the continuation of temporary employment for 
filing reconstruction was made by Rich Ruemmele. The motion was 
seconded by George Petaja. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RIVER FALLS TOWNSHIP ORDINANCE FOR HOME
BASE OCCUPATIONS: 

A staff report by Jim Hulbert was reviewed by the committee 
members concerning this issue. 

A motion to approve the River Falls Township ordinance for home
based occupations to the County Board was made by George Petaja. 
The motion was seconded by Rich Ruemmmele. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RIVER FALLS TOWNSHIP ORDINANCE FOR MULTI
FAMILY DWELLINGS: 

A motion to table discussion on this ordinance was made by George 
Petaja. The motion was seconded by Rich Ruernmele. Motion 
carried. 
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DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON PROPOSED ZONING ORDINANCE AMENDMENT 
PETITION: 

Howard Christensen of Martell Township was present to explain his 
request to amend the current zoning ordinance to limit the 
selling of agricultural land to parcels of 40 acres or more in 
order to preserve farming and agriculture in Pierce County. 

Committee member Ruemmele felt that the petition was idealistic, 
restrictive, and also a very controversial issue. · The committee 
members agreed that if a public meeting was held for this issue, 
the turnout would be very large. 

Because the Citizens Advisory Committee is dealing with similar 
issues and has several meetings in the near future, Mr. 
Christensen decided to defer the public hearing on this subject 
until· a later, more convenient date. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING BETWEEN SOLID 
. WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD AND LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE: 

Because the joint meeting between the above committees was 
canceled, it was decided that the members of the Land Management 
Committee should put any concerns they have about this issue in 
writing, and give to Committee Chairperson Rita Kozak. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON CITIZEN ADVISORY COMMITTEE APPOINTMENT BY 
ISABELLE TOWNSHIP: 

A motion to accept the recommendation of Janette Sweasy to the 
citizen Advisory Committee as a representative for Isabelle 
Township was made by George Petaja. The motion was seconded by 
Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON SOFTWARE SERVICE AGREEMENT FOR WORKSTATION 
SOFTWARE: 

Greg Gappa, County Engineer, provided background information to 
the committee members. He explained that in terms of software, 
the county is over a version behind the most current version 
available. In order for the system to be useful and economical 
for the county, it needs to be upgraded. But the upgrade can 
only be obtained through the service agreement, because without 
the service agreement there is no support for the system. 
Without the support and the upgrade, it is not useful to the 
county. 

A motion to upgrade the system for the workstation through the 
service agreement was made by George Petaja. The motion was 
seconded by Rich Ruemmele. Motion carried. 
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OLD BUSINESS: 

Jim Hulbert mentioned that Susan Blue of Red Wing does not like 
what is happening to Trenton Island with the buyout and the 
addition of the marina to the island. She is attempting to lobby 
the residents of the island against the buyout. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Committee Chairperson Rita Kozak requested direction from the 
other committee members as to how to handle public comment in 
meetings of the committee. 

Some advice given was to allow township officials to speak when 
the subject pertains to happenings in their jurisdiction, and 
also to stop.public comment periods before they get out of hand. 
The committee members otherwise felt that Rita had handled these 
situations correctly in the past. 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion was seconded by George Petaja. Motion carried. The 
meeting adjourned shortly after 9:00 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OfflCE (715) 273-3531· EXT. 231 
PLANNING OFFICE (71S) Z73-3531 -EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTit WI 54011 

August 18, 1994-

There will be a tand Manaqement Collllllittee •eeti.ng on tbA 25th clay 
of August 1994, at 7:00 p.:m. in the County Boud room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m.. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.=. .. -

call to order 
Next ~eeting dates 
Approve minutes of 8/4/94 

SANDY LANGER 

FUbllc hearing- for conditional use permit to 
Donald OVerbye for ha:. radio tover, located in the 
NEl/4 cf NWl/4, Sec. 2,, lti.ver Falls !l'OWl'lship 

PUblic: hearing for conditional use »ermit to 
Hoffman Ccmgtruction, aqettt for tcerm•th Xnur:lsu;an 
for non-metallic ~ineral ~ning (barrow site), 
loc:atecl in the NW1/-4 of NB1/4, sec • .2, ~anton 
~ownship, and Hoffman Canstructicn, agent for 
state cf Wisconsin, fo~ non-Detallic mineral 
mininq (borrow site) located in 1:ha lfE.l/4 o~ tha 
'flWl/2, see 2; Trenton Township; both sites ror 
~WOl:llpl.eticn of' highway projoot. 

4 

Discuss/taka action on renewal o£ condition•J. use 
penait tor Donald Overby, sec. 29, IU.ver :ra.lls 
-To~hip, to:r COJDlllllllication tower 

Discuss/take action on preliminary aajor certified 
survey map, Frances Ogden, aczent: for Fredericlc 
Riehter, Sections 7 i 1~. Clit't.on TOwnship 

Discuss/take aetion on amending Pierce County 
Floodplain Management ~inance to incorporate new 
maps (set public hearing date) 

Discuss/take action on role cf lnfcrm~tion Systems 
StQering C~ittee 

Discuss/take action on options tor GIS parcel 
mappinq 

Discuss/take action on request fer Greg GAppa to 
attend Wisconsin Land Inrormation Association tall 
meet:ing 

Working tod~y for a bd.ter tomot'I'UW 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

\. 
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... Discuss/take action on request for Administrative 
Assistant to attend day-time class at ~-River · 
l<'al.l.s 

Old Business 
Ne1i Bu•ine~u• 
A4journ • 

APPROVED: I ~ -eo 

P.03 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
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Date_..._~""""""r-------
MINUTES OF THE COMMITTEE 

August 25, 1994 

PRESENT: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak, Joe Rohl, 
George Petaja. 

OTHERS: Jim Kleinhans, Louie Campbell, Frances Ogden, Donald · 
Overbye, see attached list for others. 

The meeting was called to order by Chai~erson Rita Kozak at 
approximately 7:00 p.m. · 

The next meeting dates were set. There will be a meeting of the 
Land Management committee on September 13, 1994 at 7:00 p.m. and 
also a meeting on October 5, 1994.at 7:00p.m. 

. ' 

Approve. the minutes of 8/4/94·: A .motion to approve the minutes . 
of the ~eeting of August 4.was made by Rich Rue~~le .. The·motion 
was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion·carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE' ACTION ON REQUEST .·FOR ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT TO 
.ATTEND DAY-TIME CLASS AT UW-RIVER FALLS: 

A motion was made by Rich Ruemmele to grant the request for 
Annilee cain to attend day-time c~ass at UW-River Falls. The 
motion was seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON REQUEST FOR GREG GAPPA TO ATTEND WISCONSIN 
LAND INFORMATION ASSOCIATION FALL MEETING: 

A motion was made by Joe Rohl to grant the request for Greg Gappa 
to attend the WLIA fall meeting. The motion was seconded by Ed 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON ROLE OF INFORMATION SYSTEMS STEERING 
COMMITTEE: 

Joe Rohl suggested that Greg Gappa and Jim Hulbert come up with a 
budget to be presented to the Land Management Committee. 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT TO DONALD OVERBYE FOR 
HAM RADIO TOWER. LOCATED IN THE NE 1{4 OF.NW 1{4, SEC. 29, RIVER 
FALLS TOWNSHIP: 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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committee Chair Rita Kozak read the public notice for the 
proceedings of the public hearing. 

Donald overbye was present, and he briefly described his plans. 
Mr. overbye stated he desired a conditional use permit to 
construct a ham radio tower for his own personal amateur use. He 
stated that this was a hobby of his and had been for some time. 

Committee member Joe Rohl asked Mr. Overbye how this tower ties 
in with the other tower. Mr. Overbye stated that it did not tie 
in with the other tower. (The other tower is an already existing 
communication tower) 

Committee member Rich Ruemmele asked Mr. Overbye if it was 
poss-ible to combine this tower with the already existing tower. 
Mr. Overbye replied that no, it wasn't possible because he 
wouldn't be able to rotate the antenna of the ham radio. 

At this time public statements were accepted. 

Louie Campbell of River Falls stated that his township requests 
the Land Management Committee to table a decision on both of the 
towers so that they can disc~ss this at·~eir town meeting first. 

Darlene Sumption of River Falls township stated that the existing 
towers are very large and can be seen from her.place of 
residence.- :_ She felt that they are a commercial use located in an 
area zoned for agriculture. 

Louie Campbell requested ·.that a letter from John Watschke _be read 
into the minutes. Mr. _watschke. opposed both towers, the existing 
and proposed towers. 

Mr. Campbell requested that a letter from the township of River 
Falls be read into the minutes also. 

Mr. overbye submitted a petition of his own that contained the 
signatures of 50 people who support his efforts and will be in 
the area close to the proposed tower. 

Jim Kleinhans, Zoning Administrator, stated his staff report 
recommended tabling this issue due to the public response and so 
that he can make sure all permits are in order first. He stated 
that he can't issue a permit for this tower because he is 
uncertain of the status of the already existing tower. 

Joe Rohl wanted to find out the exact progression in the 
ordinance pertaining to this issue through help from the 
Corporation Counsel. He wondered what action could be taken by 
the committee if the uses·for the tower change in the future as 
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they did in the existing tower. 

A motion to table this issue for review by the Corporation 
Counsel was made by Joe Rohl. The motion was seconded by Rich 
Ruemmele. The motion carried. 

PUBLIC HEARING FOR CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT TO HOFFMAN 
CONSTRUCTION, AGENT FOR KENNETH KNUDSEN FOR NON-METALLIC MINERAL 
MINING (BORROW SITE) LOCATED IN THE NW 1{4 OF NE 1/4 , SEC.2, 
TRENTON TOWNSHIP, AND HOFFMAN CONSTRUCTION, AGENT FOR STATE OF 
WISCONSIN, FOR NON-METALLIC MINERAL MINING (BORROW SITE} LOCATED 
IN THE NE 1/4 OF THE NW 1{2, SEC,2, TRENTON TOWNSHIP: BOTH SITES 
FOR COMPLETION OF HIGHWAY PROJECT: 

Again Ri~~ Kozak_read the public hearing notice to begin the 
proceedings •. 

Paul Hoffman explained that a large amount of sand is needed for 
filler during the reconstruction of the Highways 63 and 35. Both 
sites will be strictly controlled for erosion, including silt 
fencing in the direction of the natural drainage, and the 
finished. slopes will be at a 3:1 slope. 

The pub~ic commen~ period of·the hearing.was opened. 
: .·•· ,._ -~-- ., . . . . . 

Don Johns.prif::'"¢~i~n of the Trenton Tqwn Board, was present to 
support the ".reqi.:iest "of Hoffman construction. 

The public comment period of the hearing was closed. 

Jim Kleinhans stated that his staff report recommended approval 
of the conditional use permits for the borrow sites. 

A motion was made by Rich Ruemmele to approve the conditional use 
permits for both sites with the conditions for reclamation on 
both properties. The motion was seconded by Ed Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON RENEWAL OF CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR 
DONALD OVERBYE, SEC.29, RIVER FALLS TOWNSHIP, FOR COMMUNICATION 
TOWER: 

Ray Galep, Mr. Overbye's partner, made a statement about their 
request. He stated that the first tower carried with it the 
ability for the use to change. He submitted their latest 
financial reports to the committee with their tax statement. 
Becaus~~tlley_G:S>,~ly to the ordinance now, he requested that they 
be. grarttE;d "a :~U-i~~_pnd use permit under the home-based 
occupations·ordl:nance. He also stated that he completely 
dislikes strobe lights, and will not have white lights or strobe 
lights on any of his towers. Because a lot of people are 
depending on the tower now for cellular phone service, 
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he feels it would be a disservice to these people to take this 
away. 

Joe Rohl did not agree with Mr. Galep's feelings that this is a 
home-based occupation, but it needs a closer review by the 
Corporation Counsel. 

Jim Kleinhans did not support renewal of the conditional use 
permit because the present use is inconsistent with the original 
use. He felt that it is no longer for personal use, it is a 
business and should be reviewed by the Corporation Counsel. 

A motion was made by Joe Rohl to table the issue for review by 
the Corporation Counsel, and for determination of it's relevance 
to the home-based occupations ordinance. The motion was seconded 
by George Petaja. Motion carried. 

Rich Ruemmele disagreed with Joe's motion, but felt it was the 
only logical temporary solution. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON PRELIMINARY MAJOR CERTIFIED SURVEY MAP,. 
FRANCES OGDEN. AGENT FOR FRED~RICK RICHTER. SECTIONS 7 & 12. 
CLIFTON TOWNSHIP: 

Jim Kleinhans said he recommended approval of the map.with the 
condition that lot #20 be the.only lot with access to· 820th st.· 
and stop signs be.put in to control the extra traffic. 

Frances Ogden was present as acting agent for Frederick Richter. 
He stated that Mr. Richter was not agreeable to restrictions, and 
would compromise with lots #19 and #20 being the only lots with 
access to 820th st. He felt that the Land Management Committee 
did not have the authority to give permits for driveways onto 
township roads, and that they should instead go to LeRoy Peterson 
of Clifton Township for the driveway permit. Because of the 
immediate sale of lot #19, they need access to 820th st. for the 
reason that the inside roads will not be finished and they wish 
to begin construction on a home. 

Rich Ruemmele felt that the committee was not obliged to 
accommodate for their financial needs. 

Bob Sheffers asked Mr. Ogden if it was feasible for them to put 
in a temporary driveway to 820th st. that would be reversed to 
the inside when the inside streets are finished. 

Mr. Ogden felt it might be feasible. 

Joe Rohl felt something should be included concerning 
agriculture. There are active viable farms nearby and the 
residents are subject to all agricultural activities occurring in 
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the area. 

A motion was made by Rich Ruemmele to approve the preliminary 
major certified survey map with conditions. The conditions were 
that a covenant be added for agriculture similar to others in the 
past, and that they have one access to 820th st. with a temporary 
driveway just until the cul-de-sac is completed on the inside. 
The motion was seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON AMENDING PIERCE COUNTY FLOODPLAIN 
MANAGEMENT ORDINANCE TO INCORPORATE NEW MAPS (SET PUBLIC HEARING 
DATE): 

A public hearing meeting date was set for September 13, 1994 at 
7:00 p.m. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON OPTIONS FOR GIS PARCEL MAPPING: 

Joe Rohl shared his information with the committee members, that 
he was aware of the consideration of two different softwares for 
purchase. The first would cost approximately .. _$i3o,ooo, and is. 
supplied bY Land Innovations. ~he second is-considerably 
cheaper, marketed by· Arcinfo, -but they don't know if it is as 
precise as the first •. It might have the level··of precision 
needed for this particular project, though. 

Frances Ogden stated that he uses Land Innovations software and 
has been satisfied with it for many years. 

OLD BUSINESS: The committee signed a resolution for River Falls 
Land Records Modernization. The Memorandum of Understanding will 
be going to the Co. Board without recommendation from either the 
Land Management or Solid Waste committees. The Mississippi River 
Heritage Corridor may come to a vote at the next County Board 
meeting. 

Frances Ogden felt he was chosen as representative to the Citizen 
Advisory Committee for Isabelle Township even though he is not a 
resident of that township. Mr. Ogden feels he has the right to 
represent them because of his ownership of land in Pierce County. 
He felt that because it is not documented anywhere that he cannot 
represent them because he is not a resident of Isabelle Township, 
that he should be allowed to sit on the committee. 

The committee agreed to find documentation of when and where they 
made the decision to allow only residents of the specific 
township to represent them. 

NEW BUSINESS: none. 
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A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Rich Ruemmele. The 
motion was seconded by Joe Rohl. Motion carried. The meeting 
adjourned at approximately 9:00 p.m. 

Submitted by - - Jessica Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE. 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011. 
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September 13, 1994 

There will be a L~nd Mana~eDent Committee meeting on the 13th day 
of ~eptember6 1994. at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board room in the 
courthouse., Ellsworth. 

7;00 p.m. 

... 

call to order 
Next meetinq date& 
Approve.minutes at· 8/25/94 
survayora raport 
Approy.e vouChers .- · 

SANDY LANGER 

Discuss/t~ke action on Farmland Preservation 
Agraement for James. v. and Lynn Traynor, Gillilan 
Township 

Oiscussjtake action on appointment of 
representative ~rom Xsa~1e Township to serve on 
Cit1zens Advisory committee 

Di$euss/take action on proposed zoning ordinAnces 
in River Falls TownShip deal1ng with multi-~amily 
ho~es and home and te~based oecup&tions 

Discuss/take action on request to allow continued 
carryover of G:IS funds to 1995 budget 

oi~cuss{~e act~oh on budgets for 1995 

Motion to convene into closed session under wrs ss 
19~8S(l)(c) which states: considering employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation 
data ot any p1.1bl.ic:: em.pl.oye.o cvor Which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
responsi»ility, for annual performance evaluation 
ot Department Administrator.. At3Jainistrat1 ve 
Assistant, and county Bnqinaer 

Old Business 
Nev Business 
Adjourn 

APPROV!!O: ~ ~ J2., 

-~ Working today for a bcLter tomorrow 
Dr!'llllll......1 ,,_ U'-...... -~ L>---

· P,02 
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Date~----~------P----------
PIERCE .COUNTY 
September 13, 

COMMITTEE 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemme1e, George Petaja, 
Rita Kozak 

Others: Jim Hulbert, Jim Kleinhans, see attached list 

The meet,i.ng wa~ called t~-. order at 7:10 .p.m. by Chairperson· 
Kozak.· 

Next Mee~ing Dates: 

.coniprebepsive Pian· P~lic IJ;tformation ~eet.;ngs: 
,Septeniber 20~ 22, .'2?, -29, Octob~r ·4 

Land Managemen~: September 26,.0ctober s, Oct9~er 26 

.Joint Meeting: ·october 19 .· : 

cit_izen~· Advisory: September 14 

Approve Minutes of 8-25-94: 

Motion to approve. by Sjostrom, second by Ruemm~~e, motion 
carried. 

surveyors· Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present and briefly reviewed his written report. 
Motion by Ruemmele to approve, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

The vouchers were reviewed. It was clarified that the bill for 
Castel Computers for GIS was for the card reader. Motion to 
approve the vouchers by Petaja, second by Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for James 
V. and Lynn Traynor, Gilman Township: 

Staff recommends approval. Motion by Petaja to approve and send 
on to the County Board recommending approval, second by Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discuss{take action on appointment of representative from 
Isabelle Township to serve on Citizens Advisory Committee: 

Rita explained the situation. Isabelle Township wrote a letter 
to Jim Hulbert asking to have Frances Ogden appointed as their 
representative to the Citizens Advisory Committee as they could 
not find a township resident. The day of the meeting the 
chairman of Isabelle Township called and said to disregard that 
letter, that they.wished to appoint Jeanette Sweasy .as their 
representative on the Citizen Advisory Committee. Apparently no 
one ever called Frances Ogden and told him they had a different 
representative as that night both Mr. Ogden and Ms Sweasy showed 
up at the meeting representing Isabelle Township. Ms .sweasy was 
·seated as the township representative. Mr. Ogden asked to have a 
policy direction from this committee. Jim Hulbert has reviewed 
~everal hours of·tapes from when the make-up_of the CAC was being 
formulated, and the intent all along, which was confirmed by Land 
~anagement co~itt~~ members present tonight, has.been that 
·members be resi:dents · of· the tqwnship th_ey_ rep:r:esent. : On one· tape 

.. Donna: .. Willclns specifically· stated :tha:t represeljtativ~;; should .be 
=resid~nts of ·the-~oWnship._ George Petaja_moved that it be · . 
. ~ormalized that CAC member b~ ~ resident of the town;;hip they 
·represent; including· Isabelle·Township, c~nting~nt on approval of 
Corporation.c-ouns~l·that motion is. appropriate for the·agerida
it~m, if· not .it be put on the agenda for· the next Land Management 

··committee mee~ing. ·second ·_by Ruemmele. . Motion carried • 

. Di_scuss/take action· on proposed zoning ordinances in River Falls 
. Township dealing with multi-family homes and home and farm-based 
· ·occupations: · 

Jim H. explained regarding home and farm~based occupations that 
it should have been put· on the County Board agenda last month, 
which was not done. It is on the agenda for this.month. Jim is 
asking that committee members talk to their colleagues on the 
County Board and ask that it be.passed on the first reading. 
Motion by Petaja that the Land Management Committee recommend to 
the County Board that approval of the River Falls Township 
proposed ordinance change concerning home and farm-based 
occupations be approved on the first reading. Second by 
Sjostrom, motion carried. 

Regarding multi-family homes, the LMC tabled this because it was 
not known what the County Board would do with the multi-family 
homes ordinance. They have since rejected it which would make 
the_proposed River Falls ordinance concerning multi-family homes 
less restrictive than the county, which cannot be done. Motion 
by Petaja to deny River Falls Townships Ordinance 1994-11, second 
by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Jim explained that this will cause some problems for one River 
Falls Township resident as he purchased a duplex that was 
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constructed without a permit and now we're going to have to 
initiate action against them. 

Discuss/take action on request to allow continued carryover of 
GIS funds to·1995 budget: 

Greg Gappa had submitted a memo to 'the LMc· explaining that GIS 
funds have always been carried over. Greg would like the LMC to 
ask the Finance Committee not to use the funds to off-set the 
budget. Motion· by Ruemmele to request carryover of .GIS funds 
from 1994 budget to 1995 budget, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. . 

·Discuss/take action on budgets for 1995: 

Jim updated the committee on the f994 budgets as follows: 

·uniform numbering~ Over but every sign· made brings in:revenue · · 
which ·i1:?·.·n.ot reflected ·in this ·_expenditure report. This money· . 

. · · . 9qes into ;·the . general fun.:d · btit off set$ th!!· . expense·s • . . . .. 

-Co~nty Surveyor- Right on target for eight ~9nths .of the year 
being gone. 

~IS- Altho~gh line item 314 is over•expended-due to-purchase of 
s~ftware and service agreement, bottom line is ok. 

. . 
zoning - Haven't spent hardly any money because we did not have a 
Zoning Administrator £or so long, right where we should be for 
other line items. Other Professional Services has been 
designated for the Comprehen~ive.Plan (some f¥ndS in Land 
Management and some in Zoning)~ 

Land Management - Printing and duplicating ov~r but we had 
informed the Finance Committee that we would have bigger bills 
because of the Comprehensive Plan but bottom line is still a 
little under budget. 

Ruemmele asked where temporary salaries were being paid from. 
Jim H. explained that Tim Luell is paid and works for GIS, Carol 
Denninger is paid from the Zoning budget. 

Proposed 1995 budgets: 

Land Management - Have proposed few changes. Advertising was 
over because of advertising the Zoning Administrator position two 
times. Motion by Ruemmele to approve the Land Management 
proposed 1995 budget, second by Sjostrom. Discussion concerning 
line item 313, printing and duplication which is over-expended 
for 1994. Recommended it be increased $1,000 to $2,500. Motion 
carried. Total budget now $190,753. 
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GIS - $88,929 in 1994 to $149,350 which includes ·the carryover 
grant funds from 1994. Will be used in digitizing. Motion by 
Ruemmele to approve the proposed GIS 1995 budget, second by 
Petaja,_ motion carried. 

county surveyor - Proposing same amount for 1995 as 1994. Motion 
to approve proposed budget for 1995 by George Petaja, second by 
Ruemmele. , Asking $15,000 in GPS funds be carried over. Motion 
carried. 

Ruemmele asksd if Bob furnishes rates for services. Jim 
confirmed he· did. 

Zoning - Not proposing much change. Decreasing Other ·Office 
supplies, wages· are·down·due to Jim K's lower classification, 
insurance up due to family vs s~ngle policy. Motion to approve 
pr~posed 1·995 zoning budget by Petaja, second by Sjostrom •.. 
Question·asked if.Board ·of-Adjustment has its own budget .. Jim 
didn.' 1:- .1;-hiri.k they· ·go.t. any. per diem or. mileage and·.: member~ hq.:ve 

·complained·.· ·Rita ·felt :that she had re·ceived mileage ·When· she was· 
on the. Board of. Adjustment •. Jim will. ·cla~ify. whether .. they get 

. any per, .. di,em •. Louie Campbel-l thought .stat.e 1aw ·f-orbids them £rom· 
receiving p~yment •. Jim wil·l ta~ to the· Board of ·Adjustment and 

.have. them start filling. out per diem slips if· its found .they· can 
·rec~ive payment. Motion carried. 

Vnfform NUmbering·- Raisi~g the budget to $1,100. The signs:are 
ordered in large quantities-that may last some townships 2-3 
years,.therefore t,he expense~ per year vary. Discussion ensued 
regarding placement of signs. Motion to appro:ve proposed 1995 
uniform numbering budget by Ruemmele, second by Petaja, motion 
carried. 

Jim reviewed the draft 6 Year Plan for all budgets with.the 
committee. The 6 Year Plan is updated·periodically. In the GIS 
6 Year Plan Greg is recommending purchasing another work station 
in 1997 but it is hard to project the cost that farm in advance. 
Jim pointed out that no new personnel is being requested for GIS. 
For Zoning the projected revenue was discussed. The LMC voted 
unanimously to increase permit fees more than a year ago and the 
Finance Committee has not acted on it yet •.. ~Joe Rohl said at a 
re~ent past meeting that he would tal~ to the Finance Committee 
again aboutthis. Jim noted that in a study he did only 35% of 
the Zoning Budget was covered by permit fees. Other counties 
around here charge higher fees •. Ruemmele suggested that Rita 
dra:ft a memo to attach to a copy of the minutes and be forwarded 
to the Finance.Committee for reconsideration. There is a 
projected 4% increase in all budgets for each of the next 6 
years. 

Motion by Ruemmele to convene into closed session under Wis SS 
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19.85(1)(c) which states: considering employment, promotion, 
compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public 
employee over which the governmental-body has jurisdiction or 
exercises responsibility, for annual.performance evaluation of 
Department Administratqr, Administrative As·sistant, and County 
Engineer, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried on a voice vote 
with all members voting aye. 

Motion by Petaja to reconvene into open session, second by 
Ruemmele. Motion carried on voice vote with. all members voting 
aye. Both Greg Gappa and Annilee Cain's performance evaluation 
were approved by the LMC in closed session. 

Old Business:-

Ji~ H. pas.sed.out a memo rrpm Corporation· Co~sel concern~ng the 
Donald Overbye communication tower. Petaja said he still h~d a 
question on the radio _tower. It was his understanaing that the 
commit~ee was nqt_permitting_a·business at .the ·1oca~~on wit~ 
trucks .and · empJ.;oyees, · not th,e us_~· of the· :tower. . He said .it was· 
.specifically asked i·f ·it would ··bEi ·a commercHtl oper·ation -, 
therefore he doesn't · understand why .the use of the tower is a · 
violation. ~he committee also said it would.be good to have 
·tower space like t.h.is available." Rue~ele said the. const~ction 
an~-t~e use of the tower went beyond.what the committee 4ad been 
told he was go·ing to do. . ·It became a business. Ruemmele said 
tha~ the·ability to put other things on the tower was.di$CUSSed 
but what he eXpressed to the committee was that he wouldn't be 
having any traffic at that ·site. Now it appear$ that he has 
built two structures that facilitate .. more use of the tower, 
beyond what he discussed with the committee •. After much 
discussion .it was decided that the committee would like Bilr 
Thiel to attend the next Land Management Committee meeting to 
discuss this~ A copy of the whole Overbye file will be given to 
all LMC members so they can see what has transpi~ed. 

Concerning st. Paul Tower, he found- an old Conditional Use Permit 
issued by the county in 1982 which was never renewed. It stated 
in the minutes at the time the cu was issued that it must be 
renewed every two years. Jim stated that Galep would be 
refunded the $150 he paid for his cu hearing fee. His hearing 
will not b~ a hearing it will be a renewal of the Conditional Use 
Permit .• 

Concerning the Memorandum of Understanding, it will be added as 
an agenda item for the next LMC meeting. 

Permit-after-the-fact fee: Jim felt there is no incentive for 
people to obtain permits if they are not going to be fined or 
charged a higher fee for not obta.ining a fee before construction. 
It will be on the agenda for the next meeting. 
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New Business: None 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele, second by Petaja. Motion carried. · 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH. WI 54011 
(115) 273-3531 - bt. 232 

September 19, 1994 

There ~ill be a Land Management Committe~ meQting on the 26th day 
of september, 1994, at 7:00 p.D. in the County Soard room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

. 7:00 p.lll~ -

7:10 p.m 

s:oo p.m.. -

? 

Call to order 
Next.meetinq dated 
Approve ~inutes o~ 9/13/94 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for ~ conditional Use Permit to 
Milt and carol HelMer for present and planned 
expansion or a dance ceudio in. 1:.he rea1.dant1al 
~one, located in the SW 1/4 of thQ HE 1/4 o~ 
Section 1, Trimbelle To'Wtl=hip · 

PUblic Hearing for an after-tha•fact Conditional 
Use Permit tc st. Paul Towe~, ror a eom=unication 
tower in the aq zone, located in the NW l/2 of the 
NW 1/4 of Section 19~ River Falls Township 

PUblic Hearing to ~end i' .1erc:e county's FlooC!p1ain 
Ma.n~geJilent O:r:c!inanc::e to il).c::o~orate new flood · · 
il'lal!l:'e.nc:s 1naps 

Discuss Dan overby'a tower requast with 
corporation counsel 

Discuss/take action on requQst to purchasa 
computer for GIS n~tvorking 

Discuss/taka action on proposed Memorandum of 
Understanding rrom tha FinaneQ Co~ittea 

Discuss/take ~ction on the establishment of a 
permit after-tho-fact and ~ae for s~e 

Convene into closGd sassion under wrs ss 
19-SS(l}(c) ~hich states: considerinq employment, 
promotion, compensation, or performance cavaluation 
data ot any pUl:>lic emp~oyee over 'Which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises 
respon~ibility# for postpongd annual pgrrormanca 
eva~uation o£ Oepartment Admillistrator 

~e~V\'-~~-e- \. ~ c~ ~-ess\o"' 
(over) 

~ ~~~~-:~~.!~~! ~::.:_r lnmor:row 

~002 

P.12!2 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF .u.n.J."-t.'rtl'H1-i'""'ff-l~~Y+1=~~ ... 
ZONING OFFICE 
F ""'.BOX 647 · 

~"i.....,.LSWORTH, WI 54011 Signature-+~~~ ....... .;;;...;;~~---.~ 

(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 Date -;;::;;~/-;;0~~~~~~~~ 
PIERCE COUNTY LAND ~,,~~"'~ 

September ~6, 1994 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, Joe Rohl, George Petaja 

Others: Jim Hulbert, Jim Kleinhans, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at approximately 7:30 p.m. by 
Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: October 5 - LMC 
October 19 - Joint SWMB and LMC 
October 26 - LMC 
November 9 - LMC 

Approve Minutes of 9-13-94: Motion by Rohl, second by Sjostrom 
to approve minutes of 9-13-94. Motion carried. 

Chairperson Kozak announced that there will be an agenda revision 
with-Old Business and New Business being held before the closed 
session. 

Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Milt and Carol 
Helmer for present and planned expansion of a dance studio in the 
residential zone: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. 

Milt and Carol Helmer were present to give a background on their 
dance studio and details on plans for expansion, which is to add 
another room. Carol stated that she already has a dance studio 
in her house that has been there approximately 15 years. She has 
had up to 180 students per year, this year she has a few less 
with approximately 150 students. What prompted her to apply for 
this permit was the late hours that she has to put in because of 
limited space. With two rooms running simultaneously she will 
get done much earlier in the evening and eliminate weekend hours. 
Her classes will also be smaller. 

Public Comment - Sue Nelson, Trimbelle Township, asked what the 
size of the room was going to be and where it was to be located? 

Carol Helmer stated it was to be 30 x 30 ft. and would be built 
next to the existing room used for classes. It was going to be 
an addition to the house. She also stated that any parking 
problems that they may have had in the past will be eliminated 
with the addition of a larger parking area. Being no further 
public comments the hearing was closed. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Staff Report - Jim Kleinhans said he had done an on-site and the 
planned addition seems to fit into the existing structure. He 
felt it was a busy road going past the facility but with the 
change in parking area, that would eliminate those problems. He 
recommended approval of this conditional use permit. 

Motion by Rohl to approve the conditional use permit for the 
dance studio as specified in the permit application. Second by 
Sjostrom. Motion carried. Jim Hulbert asked if it could be 
clarified as to the length of the conditional use permit. He 
also asked if a new department policy could be developed which 
had all conditional use permits· coming up for renewal in the 
winter months so they would not have to be dealt with during the 
summer months which is the business season. This permit would 
then be up for renewal in January of 1997, which is in 2 years 
and 4 months. It was agreed this could be done and Kozak said 
the Findings of Fact given to the Helmers should be revised to 
reflect this length of time before renewal change. She also 
explained to the Helmers that these permits are renewed 
periodically to make sure that conditions specified in issuing 
the permit are met. 

Public Hearing for an After-the Fact Conditional Use Permit to 
st. Paul Tower, for a communication tower in the ag zone: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. 

Ray Galep was present and provided details as to the history of 
this tower. He asked if this was the tower at the shop? It was 
clarified that it was. He stated the tower was built in 1981-82. 
He also had the permits that were issued when it was built along 
with him. It is a 150 foot tower built by Midwest Tower. He 
stated that st. Paul Tower is a small business and he has 
recently applied for and received a Land Use Permit for a home 
and farm-based business. He stated that he purchased the 
property from Midwest Tower, not the business, and that the tower 
and its clients came with the property. The tower was 
originally built by Dan Satre and steve Sponsler and he showed 
pictures of the tower being built. He stated that the tower is 
used for communications and his own ham radio. He has obtained 
the proper sanitary permit and land use permit to referbish the 
building and make it his home. He seeks to operate the business, 
complying with all the rules and regulations required by local 
zoning. He said at the time he applied for the conditional use 
permit the original permit had not been found. To satisfy 
current zoning needs he applied for the permit. He said the 
tower has been there for 14 years and is structurally sound. 

Public Comment - Linda Satre, River Falls Township, asked if this 
permit would allow Mr. Galep to make any changes in the height of 
the tower or any lighting changes. Jim Kleinhans said it would 
not. Galep said he would not be lighting or painting the tower 
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and may actually remove 20 feet by taking one of the top antennas 
off. Joe Rohl reminded Mr. Galep that any additional height in 
the structure would invalidate the conditional use permit. Ms. 
Satre also questioned whether the guy wires coming from the tower 
met the set-backs required. Mr. Galep said they were not guy 
wires, just a lanier that attaches to the tower supporting one of 
the antennas. It is a 3/16 in. nylon rope. He said he would 
check the distance from the property and make sure that it is 50 
feet. 

steven Goff, River Falls, representing Julie Sponsler - He asked 
if the county was proceeding with as far as granting a 
conditional use permit was under 18.44.020? Kozak said it was 
and also 18.72.010 dealing with communication structures. Goff 
asked if this parcel was considered agricultUrally zoned by the 
county. Kozak said it was. He asked if a letter had been 
received from River Falls Township regarding this tower? Kozak 
said one had been received and read the letter. The letter 
stated that River Falls Town Board feels its township zoning has 
jurisdiction over the county zoning in allowing or not allowing 
the erection of towers in the Town of River Falls. The River 
Falls Town Board would like the following stipulations added to 
the conditional use permit, if granted to Mr. Galep: 1) anytime 
a new tenant is considered for space on the tower, the proposal 
be reviewed by the Town Board; 2) lighting must not be added; 3) 
the permit reviewed every two years. Mr. Goff wanted to know if 
the first. condition of the River Falls Board was being considered 
tonight? Kozak said it was something they could decide on as a 
committee and could be made a condition of issuing the permit. 
Joe Rohl said he would like to see that type of stipulation first 
go to Corporation Counsel because he doesn't understand where the 
amount of tenants on the tower would affect the land use around 
his property. He would like to make sure the Land Management 
Committee had the ability to put this type of restriction on . 
issuing the permit. Petaja asked if this was a renewal or a new 
permit. He felt it hadn't been renewed because Land Management 
had not notified the owner that it was up for renewal. Jim 
Hulbert said we had recently had an opinion from Bill Thiel that 
the burden is on the property owner, not us, to have the permit 
renewed as needed. Land Management notifies conditional use 
permit holders only as a courtesy to remind permit holders. 
Since .the original conditional use permit was not renewed, it 
would now be considered a new permit application. 

Hulbert said the minutes from the original meeting when the CU 
for the tower was issued, they stated the permit was to be 
renewed in two years. 

Goff asked how tall the tower is now. Galep said the tower is 
150 feet, and it is 170 feet to the top of the tallest antenna. 
Jim Kleinhans said the original permit was for a 180 ft tower. 
Galep said it currently is not lighted and the reason the tower 
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is 150 feet is because of the Wisconsin Department of Aeronautics 
said the tower could only be 150 feet. Goff said that it was his 
understanding that in 1991 this was zoned Ag-Residential by the 
county and at that time also River Falls Township adopted 
township zoning which does not allow a tower as a conditional 
use, a variance, or a special use. Petaja asked when this was 
supposedly passed and if it affected towers existing at that 
time? Goff said April, 1991 and that he felt this was also a new 
permit as it had lapsed. Jim Hulbert stated that Pierce county 
does not have an Ag-Residential zoning district. He said if the 
Township adopted the more restrictive zoning it would have had to 
have been aproved by the County Board. We have no record of that 
ever happening, therefore the River Falls ordinance is null and 
void. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township - Felt the restriction proposed 
by River Falls Township regarding approval for new tenants is not 
right. He felt people issued land use permits under the home and 
farm-based occupation ordinance or conditional use permits have 
the right to choose their own clients and shouldn't be told who 
they can or can't do business with. Jim Hulbert felt the same, 
that it is beyond the scope of reasonable government interference 
to delve that deeply into someones personal business. He would 
caution against a restriction such as that. 

Louie campbell, River Falls Township - Does Mr. Galep meet the 
requirements for a home or farm-based business and has he been 
issued a permit for the business? Jim Hulbert said that yes, he 
meets all the requirements, staff had done an evaluation, and Mr. 
Galep was issued a land use permit for a home or farm-based 
business. 

Julie Sponsler, River Falls Township - Wanted to know is this was 
a renewal of the original conditional use permit or a new 
application? Kozak clarified that it was being considered as a 
new application. Sponsler said her property is very close to the 
tower and felt that there are more than just two-way radio 
antennas on it; there are also ham radio antennas. Galep said 
ham radio is two-way. Jim Hulbert said that only the tower was 
being permitted, not the type of antennas on the top. Petaja 
felt if there was a problem with set-backs from property lines it 
should be reflected in the staff report. Jim Kleinhans said a 
set-back variance was granted with ~e original conditional use 
permit. 

Linda Satre, River Falls Township - Felt the antennas on a tower 
make a difference. Ham antennas make it look like a guy tower. 
Galep explained that there are two di-pole antennas on the tower, 
one at 120 ft and one at 80 ft. Ropes stabilize these antennas 
and these ropes are on his property. Kozak asked to have 
clarified what the set-back variance was issued for. Kleinhans 
said it was for where the tower was located in relationship to 
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its height. 

steve Goff - Felt that regarding the home and farm-based 
occupation permit, that with more users, more equipment is 
needed, and you get more employees, you get more traffic. What 
starts out small, turns into something that was not intended in 
this zone at all and that is the fear. Hulbert said the home and 
farm-based occupation ordinance limits those types of things as 
it limits employees to two, with restrictions on square footage 
of business. If the business were to exceed those limits it 
would be required to relocate to an appropriate zone. 

Kozak closed the public hearing. 

staff Report - Kleinhans said he did an on~site in July. Since 
then Mr. Galep has obtained a sanitary permit, a land-use permit 
for the dwelling, and a land-use permit for the home and farm
based occupation. Based on information received from Corporation 
counsel, he would recommend approval of conditional use permit. 

At this point Ray Galep wished to address his neighbors. He said 
he did not intend to add clients to the tower, to change the 
height or look of the tower. He is not seeking· to expand his . 
business. One antenna may come down and another go up. His ham 
radio requirements are met at this time. What is there will 
remain basically the same. 

Motion by Rohl to grant the conditional use permit and that the 
wishes of River Falls Township be met with the exception·of the 
limitation on tenants, as he feels it is not something the county 
should get involved in. He feels it goes beyond the scope of 
what the purpose is and that a mechanism is in place that will 
control the further expansion of his business site. Kozak 
clarified that this motion included restriction on lighting not 
be added and it be renewed every 2 years? Rohl said yes and all 
other conditions stated by Jim Kleinhans. Second by Petaja. 
Motion carried. Kozak said the permit should be obtained from 
the office, along with the Findings of Fact. 

Public Hearing to amend Pierce county's Floodplain Management 
Ordinance to incoroorate new flood insurance maps: 

Kozak explained that some maps have been updated due to errors on 
the previous maps and opened the public hearing.·· -Jim Hulbert 
showed those maps that had been updated, first showing the old 
panel and then the new one that replaced it. He explained that 
errors had been made in the past one of which was that the 
federal governments elevation for flood height was 100 feet 
higher than what it should have been. 

Jim explained that the difference between the floodway and the 
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floodfringe is that in the floodfringe you can.build and add 
fill. He said that originally Trenton Island was incorrectly 
shown as being in the flood fringe and that now it is correctly 
shown in the floodway. 

Motion by Rohl to send on to the County Board with a 
recommendation to approve these new floodplain maps. Second by 
Petaja. 

Public comments - Louie Campbell, River Falls Township, noted 
that there were no changes in the· flood maps in River Falls 
Township. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township - Asked if the committee was 
rushing into anything? 

Kozak clarified that these maps were only correcting map errors. 

Being no further public comments, the hearing was closed. 

Motion carried. 

Discuss Dan Overbye's tower request with Corporation Counsel: 

Due to problems with getting a speaker phone to work in the 
county Board Room, motion by Petaja to adjourn the meeting to the 
Land Management Office, with signs placed on the door of the 
county Board Room to let people know where the committee is at. 
Second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Bill Thiel, Acting Corporation Counsel was reached by phone to 
discuss the Dan overbye tower request. Chairperson Kozak 
reconvened the meeting in the Land Management Office. 

Bill Thiel said he had discussed the issue with Jim Kleinhans and 
Jim Hulbert. He has analyzed the underlying permits and facts. 
He issued a memo to Jim K. on September 8, 1994 which capsulizes 
Thiels position on this matter. A conditional use permit was 
issued in 1991 relating to the construction of a radio tower on 
land which Overbye owns in the Town of River Falls. The land in 
question is located in the Ag Zone which is governed by Chapter 
18.36 of the Pierce County Code. Within the minutes of the 
Zoning Committee at which time the conditional use permit was 
granted, Mr. Overbye indicated he would limit the use of the 
tower to communication with trucks in the Mpls/St. Paul area. It 
appears that was part of the discussion that preceeded the motion 
so he would have to .presume that it was incorporated by reference 
that commentary by Mr. Overbye. The permit that was granted was 
for two years in length. No one from the Zoning Office contacted 
Mr. Overbye about the expiration of the permit, nor did Mr. 
Overbye contact the Zoning Office to find out what had to be 
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done. In Mr~ Thiels op~n~on the onus is upon the property owner 
to make sure that he or she retains valid permits under the 
zoning code. Technically the permit expired. In talking with 
Mr. Kleinhans, it is Mr. Thiels understanding that Mr. Overbye 
wishes to b-.lild a second tower for ham radio use. That has to be 

· taken into consideration since there is an existing tower on the 
property as well which is presently, ·because of the expiration of 
the original permit, unpermitted. In his opinion the second 
tower which is proposed would also require a conditional land use 
permit and that a second additional land use permit pertaining to 
the new tower that is proposed, cannot be issued until, persuant 
to section 18.04.090 a of the zoning code, the property is in 
full compliance with the zoning code. This is a general 
provision within the code under general provisions which requires 
that in order for someone to obtain a permit, either from the 
Zoning Administrator directly, or where required, from the Zoning 
Committee, he or she must demonstrate that their use of the 
property is in full compliance with all terms and. conditions of 
Title 18 of Pierce County Code. It is his opinion that under the 

· circumstances Mr. Overbye must apply for an extension of the 
original permit. If it is granted, his application for a second 
permit may also be considered. If it is not granted, then he 
would have to conform his current land use to the code which 
would mean that logically he would have to remove the original 
tmver which presently is unpermitted if a conditional land use 
permit for his continued use is·not granted at this time. He 
would also recommend that the second permit application with 

·regard to a conditional land use permit for the new tower, which 
has been placed on the table pending action by the committee with 
regard to extending or providing Mr. overbye a conditional. land 
use permit for the original tower, and that the committee deal 
with the extension issue first. 

In talking with Jim Hulbert and Jim Kleinhans it was brought to 
Mr. Thiels attention that there may be some issues raised with 
regard to a possible town ordinance that may be in effect and 
affecting zoning. It was Mr. Thiels opinion, in talking with Jim 
Hulbert and Jim's review of records within his office and records 
of the Pierce County Board, that there is not a zoning ordinance 
adopted by the Town of River Falls in·which this property is 
situated, that is in conformance with section 60.62 of the State 
Statutes and thus overiding the county zoning ordinance. The 
statute that he just mentioned states that if a town board 
posses village powers, it has the ability to adopt zoning 
regulations subject to two conditions: 1) There must be an 
approval of such a zoning ordinance by a town meeting or on a 
referendum vote; and 2) that the county board of a county in 
which there is comprehensive zoning, must approve of that local 
town zoning ordinance as well. It is Mr. Thiels further 
understanding that the Town of River Falls ratified county 
comprehensive zoning in 1972. Mr. Thiel is not aware of the 
existance of an ordinance which has been approved by the county 
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board which would overide county zoning. 

Going into the details of the County Code with regard to the 
overbye matter, under 18.44 the Land Management Committee as the 
zoning committee has the authority to act on conditional land use 
permit reqaests. Under 18.44.010(c) the committee may impose 
reasonable conditions, either those mentioned within that 
particular code section, or_others to protect or promote the 
public safety and welfare. 18.08.540 of the zoning code provides 
definitions and a utility is defined as including but not limited 
to transformer stations, microwave radio relay towers, etc. 
Under 18.44.020 on conditional uses it is stated that towers may 
be allowed in all zoning districts which is found within the 
Pierce county Zoning Code. However they shall be located not 
less than 50 feet from any given lot line. 18.72.010(a) states 
that the height of any given tower may not exceed three times the 
distance that it is situated from a lot line. Finally, since he 
has been advised that this property is located in the ~g district 
which is governed by Chapter 18.36 of the code and under 
18.36.040 utilities constitute a conditional use subject to a 
potential conditional land use permit under 18.44. 

In summary, his opinion is that first of all the applicant must 
request that the committee deal with the lapse with the former 
conditional land use permit issued in 1991 which by his own terms 
expired in 1993, that at this point in time, if he has not 
already submitted an application for consideration of an 
extension or approval of that use, he should do so and the 
committee should consider it. If the committe then decides that 
it is consistent with the code to grant such a conditional land 
use permit, then consistant with 18.44 it can attach such 
conditions as it deems appropriate for the publics welfare and 
safety. Only after the committee has dealt with the permit 
request or if Mr. Overbye withdraws any such request and take~ 
down.the original tower, it can then consider his request to 
apply for an conditional land use request to put of a ham radio 
tower. 

Chairperson Kozak asked if there were any questions for Mr. 
Thiel. Louie Campbell asked if the county grants a special use 
condition for the new tower, would that individual have to go to 
the township to get a building permit and its not the county's 
position to issue the building permit? Mr. Thiel said his 
understanding was that under the county zoning code there would 
have to be a land use.permit issued by the county. In terms of a 
building permit, if there are any local requirements that are 
imposed, that would be something that he would have to seek out 
from your town in terms of its applicability. The county 
presumably, if it is not within the classification of a zoning 
regulation, would·have no control over that if indeed there is 
such a regulation. If what Louie is talking about is what is 
effectively a zoning regulation, it is subject to the statute 
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that Mr. Thiel mentioned before. 

Jim Hulbert said steve Goff, at the previous tower hearing, 
informed the committee that River Falls Township had adopted an 
ordinance affecting towers in 1991. He agreed that the proper 
course of action would have been to run that by the Land 
Management Committee and have it approved by the County Board and 
in the failure of that action, that specific township ordinance 
section or ordinance would be null and void. Mr. Thiel agreed 
that was correct from a zoning standpoint. State Statute 60.62 
controls. Hulbert asked if that would apply even if the township 
had more restrictive regulations and required permits that would 
be above and beyond what the county's regulations are? Mr. Thiel 
responded yes. 

Being no further questions for Mr. Thiel, motion by Petaja, 
second by Rohl to adjourn and go back to the County Board Room. 
Motion carried. 

Chairperson Kozak reconvened the meeting in the County Board Room 
but still on the agenda item of discussing the Dan overbye tower 
request with Corporation Counsel. 

Ray Galep, Don Overbye's partner, passed out copies of a letter 
to the Land Management Committee regarding Mr. Overbye's request. 
It explained the chain of events that brought them to the Land 
Management Committee in an effort to continue to operate the 
tower originally permitted in 1991. It addressed issues from 
when the permit was originally issued and the current use of the 
tower. (This letter will be placed in the overbye property 
file.) 

Chairperson Kozak stated that the committee is just discussing 
this issue tonight, no action will be taken. She also said that · 
in the 1991 minutes Mr. Overbye indicated that the tower did not 
require lighting. She also read a letter from the town of River 
Falls regarding Mr. Overbyes request. The letter concerned a 
discussion held between Mr. Galep and the River Falls Town Board 
on September 19. It stated the Town Board felt that the Town, on 
advice from their attorney Robert Lobert, had jurisdiction over 
the county in allowing or not allowing the erection of towers in 
the Town of River Falls. It also requested that a copy of the 
letter be made a part of the public hearing minutes for Mr. 
Galep's request for a conditional use permit. (This letter will 
be placed in the Galep property file.) 

Jim Hulbert said that the township did adopt something in 1991 
that was not approved by the county, so that does not apply at 
this time. Even if it did there are some problems in the 
language that the River Falls letter addresses. The town board 
felt it would be a hardship to deny Mr. Overbye the issuance of a 
permit for his original tower. This is not the correct use of 
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hardship. Hardship is defined by state statute and does not apply 
to money. Hardship applies to something specifically inherent in 
a piece of property. If the township goes ahead and issues 
conditional uses or variances based on those kinds of premises, 
they will find thems~lves in trouble quickly as they have no 
authority' to do that. Even if the townships ordinance did go 
through the county and was properly enacted, the township would 
be in error to grant a permit on that sort of basis. Mr. Thiel 
also concurred that the Land Management Committee is responsible 
to enforce the county regulations. If someone comes and meets 
all the conditions of the county, the permit must be provided. 
To not do so would be in error and an attorney would then be able 
to file a motion to have the county fulfill their obligations. 
If the township wishes to assume more restrictive regulations, or 
another layer of regulations upon those that the county enforces, 
it must be ready to deal with that, to let your residents know 
that you administer that. A previous Corporation Counsel has 
issued memos stating that the Land Management Committee would be 
in error to enforce township zoning - it is up to the township to 
enforce its own rules, not the county. Louie Campbell said River 
Falls Township just wants to be sure that the standards used to 
issue the permit n 1991 are still being met now and if.there are 
any county ordinances that are currently being violated, that 
they be corrected first. Hulbert said the River Falls Township 
letter states that the township ordinance prohibits this type of 
operation. The township cannnot then grant a conditional use 
permit if your ordinance prohibits you from doing it. 

Jim Kleinhans said that when he did his on-site he noted that the 
tower was there with structures next to it which was fine as they 
had been permitted. In going through Mr. Overbyes file it was 
also noted that Cellcom was a commercial enterprise and they were 
paying for space on the tower. That is why he had not approved 
the conditional use at the first meeting because he felt the use 
had changed. In order to get this tower as a permitted use in 
the county he felt that it should be addressed as a commercial 
venture or returned to the original use. He also said he had 
talked to some of the neighbors and some had a problem with the 
lights, some don't. One neighbor said he did not object to the 
lights because there are ultra-lights in the area and the lights 
are there for safety. This neighbor also said he realized that 
towers are a fact of life. In talking with Ray he suggested that 
there may be the possibility of putting some type of shield under 
the light. 

Mr. Galep said he felt it should be looked at as a commercial 
venture as they had sold the radio they communicated to their 
trucks vli th when Cellcom went on the tower. He said that he had 
also talked with the FAA and the WI Dept. of Transportation. The 
tower is actually 199 feet so if you top-mount antennas around 
the side arms that were installed it will exceed that height. 
For that reason it must be A-1 according to FAA standards. It is 
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the opinion of the WI Dept of Transportation that the tower 
should be lit. The FAA superseeds that and if an antenna is 
placed at the top of the tower there is no choice and it must 
remain lit. If it has to be lit, Mr. Galep feels a red light is 
less annoying than a white strobe light. 

Kozak said this item should be on the agenda for the next Land 
Management Committee meeting, you will be notified and action 
will be taken. 

Galep said he felt they may be in some sort of tenuous legal 
position due to lack of permits. He would like to see this issue 
resolved so they can get back to work 

Discuss/take action on Greg Gappas request to purchase computer 
for GIS networking: 

Greg explained it would be funded from GIS carryover and he 
reviewed his written report. This computer would replace the 386 
which is several years old and run auto-cad. Motion to approve 
the purchase of this replacement equipment for $9257 by Rohl, 
second by Sjostrom. Petaja asked if this was a 586 or a Penteum. 
Gappa clarified it was a Penteum. Motion carried. 

Discuss{take action on Memorandum of Understanding from the 
Finance Committee: 

Kozak said it was on the County Board agenda for approval for 
tomorrows meeting. Petaja said he would like to see some changes 
in the MOU. Rohl said he was ready to improve it as it is, he's 
staying out of it, he's impartial and its gone on too long. 

Petaja said the changes he would like to see are in paragraph 4 
which should state the committees meet quarterly not "from time 
to time." In paragraphs 4 and 6 it should say approach the 
County Board not the Finance Committee. Motion by Petaja to 
approve these changes, second by Rohl. Motion carried. 

Discuss{take action on establishment of a permit after-the-fact 
and fee for same: 

Hulbert explained there is currently no penalty for not obtaining 
a land-use permit. We have had adverse comments from members of 
the public asking why should they obtain permits if those that 
don't obtain permits are net in any way fined for not obtaining 
one in the first place. He would suggest double or triple the 
fee for after-the-fact permits and ask that the Finance Committee 
recommend this to the County Board. He would also like the 
Finance Committee to consider the raising of fees as previously 
recommended. Motion by Rohl to establish after-the-fact fees at 
triple the normal fee rate and that further consideration be 
taken by the Finance Committee to consider raising the fees as 
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previously recommended. Second by Petaja. Schroeder asked why 
he paid $11,500? Hulbert said it was for a violation, more than 
just a permit. Schroeder felt this was supposed to have set a 
precedent for vioiation of permits. Rohl said it was his 
understanding that these fees would not take away from 
enforcement action. Petaja said Schroeders was a negotiated 
settlement. Hulbert said Corporation counsel concurs with him 
that you cannot pay a fine to escape or to continue a violation. 
A fine cannot be paid and the violation continued. Hulbert felt 
we had poor legal advice in the past. Motion carried. Kozak 
said it would be sent on to the Finance Committee. 

Old Business: 

Jim Hulbert said he had received a memo from Bill Thiel 
concerning a motion at the last meeting. The motion was more 
broad and Bill thought just to make sure, it should go back on 
the agenda. The agenda item specifically mentioned Isabelle 
Township and he felt the motion should just have restricted it to 
Isabelle Township. We have to now put an agenda item on that 
refers to a county-wide policy and not just for Isabelle 
Township. 

New Business: 

Jim said that Bev Bierbrauer, Zoning Secretary, had been 
contacted today regarding a possible violation of the open 
meeting law by the Land Management Committee as reported by 
Frances Ogden. Being present, Bev explained that at 
approximately 12 noon she received a phone call from Mike 
Wakeling, Investigator, St. Croix County Sheriffs Department. He 
said that she had been named specifically in a complaint received 
by his department. Frances Ogden said that he had called Land 
Managemen~ on September 13 concerning the agenda for the meeting 
that evening and whether it was out yet. She assured him that it 
was and read the agenda to Mr. Ogden over the phone and informing 
him that the agenda would appear in that days Pierce County 
Herald, that the agenda had been faxed to the Herald and posted 
in the County Clerk's Office on September 7. Mr. Ogden also 
asked to have a copy of the agenda faxed to him which she did. 
He also requested that his name be put on Land Management's 
mailing list to receive a copy of all LMC agendas which was also 
done. Detective Wakeling asked that Bev send him verification of 
this information and also include the agenda, a list of the LMC 
members, their addresses and phone numbers, and the name and 
address of the administrator of the Land Management Department. 
All of this was done. Hulbert explained that normally the 
department tries to get the agenda published the week before the 
meeting but sometimes with scheduling it becomes difficult to do 
so but it is posted. Because of Hulberts concern for letting the 
public know about upcoming meetings, the department has started 
publishing a listing of dates, times, etc. in the paper the first 
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week of every month. He feels we meet the legal requirements and 
that no one has violated any open meeting laws. 

Louie Campbell stated that River Falls Township appreciates 
changing the agenda so that old and new business is held before 
the closed session. He also said that he had personally gone to 
the county clerk and filed a petition to consider a stronger 
ordinance allowing communication towers in the county. He asked 
if the committee had received it yet? He said he filed it with 
the county clerk on the 19th or 20th of September. Jim Hulbert 
said that it had not been received as of today. Jim will check 
on it with the county clerk tomorrow. 

Rita announced that she will be asking Bill Weber to come to a 
Land Management Committee meeting near the end of the month, 
after the meetings throughout the county concerning the 
comprehensive plan are done. 

Motion by Rohl to adjourn into closed session under WIS ss 
19.85(1) (c) which states: considering employment, promotion, 
compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public 
employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or 
exercises responsibility, for postponed annual performance 
evaluation of Department Administrator, second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried with all committee members present voting aye. 

Motion by Petaja to reconvene into open session, second by 
Sjostrom. Motion carried with all committee members present 
voting aye. 

Motion by Rohl to adjourn, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNT~ 
October 5, 1994 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by Chairperson 
Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

october 19 - Joint SWMB & LMC 
october 26 
November 9 
November 30 

Agenda Revisions: 

Chair Kozak announced that the request for the ZA to attend the 
WCCA fall seminar would be moved from the end of the meeting to 
immediately after vouchers. 

Approve Minutes of 9-26-94: 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the minutes of 
the 9-26-94 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present to review his written report. Motion by 
Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the surveyors report. 
Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

George questioned the voucher for jeep repair. Jim Kleinhans 
explained it was an electronic problem and that the emergency 
brake cable still needs replacing. Motion by Petaja, second by 
Sjostrom to approve all but the WCCA Seminar voucher. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Zoning Administrator request to attend 
Wisconsin County Code Administrators fall seminar in Wisconsin 
Dells: 

Jim Kleinhans explained he had just received the information on 
this within the last two days. The meeting will be held on 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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November 2-4, noon to noon. He passed around a copy of the 
agenda and explained it was sponsored by the WI County Code 
Administrators which is a professional organization that has a 
great deal of influence regarding DILHR rules. The fee for the 
seminar is $75 and he is also requesting mileage and two nights 
lodging. Motion to approve the ZA attending this seminar and 
approving payment of the voucher as well was made by Petaja, 
second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Dan overbye request for a Conditional Use 
Permit Renewal for a communication tower, Section 29, River Falls 
Township: 

Chair Kozak stated that the committee is only acting on renewal 
of the conditional use permit for the existing tower this 
evening. A five-minute recess was taken in order for committee 

·members to review information received from Bill Thiel. 

Jim Kleinhans said he had additional information. He had called 
Roger Ferguson of the FAA and found out that in 1991 a study was 
done for a 199 ft tower and that at that height lighting was not 
required. In 1992 a modified aeronautical study was requested on 
the same tower with the same frequency but with a 21 foot 
extension to the existing tower bringing it to 220 feet above 
ground level. At that height it was required that the tower be 
marked and lit. He also listened to the October 16, 1991 LMC 
tape. The conditional use permit at that time was for a 195 foot 
tower and at that time it was determined that it was not to be 
lit but be painted. Steve Raith said rental space should be an 
option to avoid proliferation of towers in the area. The intent 
of the tower was to talk back and forth with trucks in the Twin 
Cities. At that meeting Louis Campbell asked if the conditional 
use was for building a tower or a business. Steve Raith said it 
was for a tower. Setbacks were discussed for the site and they 
were alright. steve Raith mentioned that nothing directly relates 
to towers in this ordinance and therefore it was a conditional 
use to be reviewed every two years. Louie Campbell stated on the 
tape that River Falls Township did not issue permits for towers 
and any problems would be addressed through the renewal process. 

George Petaja asked what complaints had been received on the 
tower in the past two years? Kleinhans said mainly the lighting 
of the tower was a concern of the neighbors. When the tower was 
initially issued a conditional use it was not to be lit and now 
it is. The terms of the original use said not lighting but it 
also said that additional users would be allowed. He daid he had 
done an on-site just today and saw that there is an old granary 
that has been converted to a facility to where they could run 
their electronics down into it. The site has been equipped for 
at least a dozen users. There is also a utility structure put up 
there by Cell-Com. He felt the use had changed from when the 
original permit had been issued. Petaja asked if the committee 
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could expand the use of the tower with a public hearing and if it 
was not requested by the permit holder. Without expansion being 
asked for, can we address it at this time? 

Discussion ensued regarding the lighting on the tower. 

Ray Galep, Mr. Overbye's partner was present and read a letter 
sent to the LMC (copy in property file). He said he didn't feel 
that the use of the tower had changed. He felt that part of the 
reason they were permitted to have that tower was because they 
could add other people and that they would have to make the 
structural changes in the tower in an effort to accept those 
additional users. He said when Cell-Com requested space in 1992 
their antenna exceeded the tower limit by 2 feet so FAA approval 
had to be obtained. Now they have four others who have filed 
with the FCC on the top of the tower and they seek to use the 
tower the way it was designed to be used. He felt the issue of 
lights is an esthetics issue but their hands are tied because of 
FAA regulations. He also felt that for every person you might 
fine against the tower and its lights, you might find a person 
that likes it. He felt the red lights were less of a problem 
than white strobe lights on the Pierce County tower. 

Louie Campbell asked Rita to read a letter from the River Falls 
Town Board regarding the Overbye tower (letter in property file). 4t) Chairperson Kozak read the letter. 

Louie Campbell asked why this was not a public hearing as Ray 
Galep's was. Chair Kozak said it would be checked on. Campbell 
also stated that the township wanted to be involved in the review 
process to make sure additional users don't add height to the 
tower. He also asked Jim Kleinhans if there were any violations 
against that parcel or if an at-home business permit would be 
required because of inventory at the site? Kleinhans said he 
didn't think that would be an applicable situation. 

John Watschke, River Falls Township, was present and had 
comments. He said there are seven neighbors that are concerned 
about the tower and that in notifying those within 300 ft., only 
one of those seven were notified. The surrounding landowners are 
absentee landowners. He said nobody knew about it until the 
permit was already issued and the tower was going up. He didn't 
feel that the process of putting the hearing notice in the Pierce 
County Herald worked either. He said he can't figure out why 
lights are necessary. The original permit was for 195 feet. The 
tower is now at 199 feet so present users could remain without 
the lights. Ultra-lights are not an issue as they can't fly 
after dark and air vehicles must stay 500 feet away from 
structures. He said that he had talked to the FAA office and 
they had said that towers of less than 200 feet did not require 
lighting or painting unless it is near an airport. He.said it is 

~) a violation of FAA rules to put lights on towers of less than 200 
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feet in height. He also asked for a copy of a letter from 
neighbors to be read into the minutes (copy of letter in Overbye 
property file). Kozak read the letter. He also supplied a map 
showing where the authors of the letter's homes were in relation 
to the tower. 

Watschke said they didn't want to put Mr. Overbye out of business 
but that neighbors had lights flashing in their livingroom. Jim 
Kleinhans pointed out that one of the neighbors objecting to the 
tower had purchased his property after the tower had been 
erected. Mr. Watschke said that person had purchased his 
property in the day and wasn't there at night so didn't see the 
lights. 

Kozak said that the question they had to answer was if the 
committee is extending the conditional use permit originally 
issued in 1991, then it is addressing a 195 foot tower. If the 
committee is addressing the additional use, then is it a renewal 
of the original permit, or a new permit? Petaja felt that Mr. 
Galep and Mr. Overbye's letter requested the appropriate permit 
so it could be construed as asking for the expanded use of the 
tower. 

Motion by Petaja to renew the conditional use permit for use of 
the tower and to allow them to bring other users on to it and 
items number 2 and 3 from the River Falls Town Board also apply, 
second by Sjostrom. He added that the following conditions also 
be adhered to: If the tower doesn't exceed the 200 feet limit, 
he would ask that the light be off. He asked Mr. Galep to 
explain why, if the tower is less than 200 feet, it is lit. Mr. 
Galep said they did apply for the permit with the FAA and since 
other people have acquired licenses with the FCC also for heights 
above the 200. The tower is not going to be extended to 200 feet 
but the arms sitting at 194 feet extend past the 200 foot limit. 
He said no one is on there whose antenna exceeds the 200 foot, 
Cell-Com was, but has since changed antennas. Petaja asked how 
to change, can the light just be turned off? Galep said that 
people that file with the FCC file for a certain height. Petaja 
removed his last condition. Motion carried. Kozak clarified that 
the expanded renewal had been approved. 
se..e bCLcK 

Discuss/take action on offer of local technical assistance from 
the Minnesota-Wisconsin Boundary Area Commission regarding 
floodplain acquisition: 

Chair Kozak explained that a letter had been recei veo. from Dan 
McGuiness of the MN-WI Boundary Area Commission. She said it 
contained a request for a comprehensive plan to be made for 
Trenton Island. Jim Hulbert sent back a letter, with Jon 
Seifert and Bill Thiel's input, saying it is unnecessary and 
premature and could possibly damage the buy-out program. Motion 
by Petaja, based on staff recommendation, that we ask the MN-WI 
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Boundary Area Commission not to intrude upon this situation at 
this time, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on county-wide policy for membership on 
Citizen Advisory Committee: 

Chair Kozak explained that when they last met on this it was 
wondered if the motion applied only to Isabelle Township or to 
all townships. Motion by Petaja that members of the citizens 
Advisory Committee be residents of the township they represent. 
Second by Sjostrom, motion carried. 

Discuss comprehensive planning process and public informational 
meetings: 

Discussion ensued about the meetings being held throughout the 
county regarding the comprehensive plan. Petaja felt that after 
the series of meetings are complete the LMC should meet with the 
CAC and try to iron out any potential problems that may have 
surfaced. Sjostrom felt Bill Weber was taking a lot of abuse 
that wasn't warrented. He felt that people were really out of 
line. Petaja said the chairman should maintain control of the 
meeting. Discussion ensued regarding townships that did not wish 
to adopt county zoning. It was discussed whether townships could 
be less restrictive than the county in the area of zoning if they 
did not adopt county zoning. Chair Kozak said they would ask 
corporate counsel to clarify the point. 

Old Business: - None 

New Business: 

Louie Campbell said Sheila Harsdorf and Alice Clausing are in the 
process of a referendum to look into the affects the new 
metropolitan airport would have on Western Wisconsin. River 
Falls Township is passing a resolution to urge the state to stay 
abreast of what is happening and was wondering if the LMC had any 
feelings regarding this? Kozak said the County Board had 
appointed a person to report to the County Board on this issue 
and she would get his name to Louie. The River Falls Town Board 
might want that person to talk to them. She said the County 
Board had already passed that type of resolution. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY ~SCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
lONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 
·~~ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

october 19, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on t_~e 26th day 
of October, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 10-5-94 

Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to 
Greg Bisel for non-metallic mineral mining 
(commercial rock quarry}, located in the NW 1/4 
of the NW 1/4 and the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4, 
Section 5, Salem Township 

Discuss/take action on preliminary/final major 
certified survey map, Laurence Murphy, agent for 
Junior Meier, Sections 5 & 8, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on driveway location of Lot 19 
owned by Carl Bolden, Clifton Hollow Farms, 
Section 7, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on request by Diamond Bluff 
Township to re-zone a parcel of land in Section 
13, Diamond Bluff Township, owned by PIG 
Industrial, Paul Larson 

Discuss/take action on proposed zoning ordinance 
amendments concerning communication towers per 
petition of Louie Campbell, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on contract for planimetric 
mapping 

Discuss/take action on sanitary permit for Bob and 
Joleen Livingston, Section 24, River Falls 
Township 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED~..&: -£..o 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

October 19, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 26th day 
of October, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
Courthouse Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 10-5-94 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to 
Greg Bisel for non-metallic mineral mining 
(commercial rock quarry), located in the NW 1/4 
of the NW 1/4 and the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4, 
Section 5, Salem Township 

Discuss/take action on preliminary/final major 
certified survey map, Laurence Murphy, agent for 
Junior Meier, Sections 5 & 8, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on driveway location of Lot 19 
owned by Carl Bolden, Clifton Hollow Farms, 
section 7, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on request by Diamond Bluff 
Township to re-zone a parcel of land in Section 
13, Diamond Bluff Township, owned by PIG 
Industrial, Paul Larson 

Discuss/take action on proposed zoning ordinance 
amendments concerning communication towers per 
petition of Louie Campbell, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on contract for planimetric 
mapping 

Discuss/take action on sanitary permit for Bob and 
Joleen Livingston, Section 24, River Falls 
Township 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED~~ .£..o 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Pierce County Land Management Meeting
October 26, 1994 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak, George 
Petaja 

Others: See attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 

November 9 - 7:00 p.m. 
November 30 - 7:00 p.m. 
December 14 - 7:00 p.m. 

Approve Minutes of 10-5-94: 

SANDY LANGER 

Motion to approve by Sjostrom, second by Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit to Greg Bisel for 
Commercial Rock Quarry, located in the HW-1/4 of tbe NW-1/4 and 
the SW-1/4 of the HW-1/4. Section 5. Salem Township: 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing and read the hearing notice 
as published. Greg Bisel was present to explain his request for 
a conditional use permit. He showed pictures of the quarry site 
and explained his proposed using the guidelines laid out by the 
Highway Department. Kozak asked what his expansion plan was. He 
said his plans were for approximately 10,000 yards of material at 
a time. His long-range plans were to cu to the north going away 
from the highway. He said he plans to •step• the walls back. He 
explained that he is a one-man operation and will hire the 
crushing done, and although he has a small excavatinq company he 
has not done this type of work before to this degree. Sjostrom 
asked if the county would still be takinq rock out of this 
quarry? Mr. Bisel said he had talked with Highway Commissioner 
Ross Christopherson a couple of times and told him he wanted to 
work with the highway department. Ruemmele asked who the 
previous owner of the quarry was and Mr. Bisel said Donald Borst. 
Mr. Bisel said he didn't know what the highway department's 
future plans were for use of this quarry but they hadn't used it 
much this year. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments. Being 
none she closed the public comment portion of the hearing. 

~·Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Staff Report - Jim Kleinhans stated he had visited the site with 
county engineer Greg Gappa. Jim said he was curious about the 
sureties. Greg Gappa said he agrees with the highway department 
s plan to come back on the northwest wall not more than 50 feet 
to maintain the buffer with the highway. Ruemmele asked if 
Kleinhans was recommending approval with any conditions? 
Kleinhans said as long as Mr. Bisel works with the highway 
department that should be sufficient as their plan was adequate. 
Petaja suggested Mr. Bisel meet with the Highway Committee as 
soon as possible. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve the conditional use permit for Greg 
Bisel for a commercial rock quarry with the condition he follow 
the highway department plan that is existing and meet with the 
Highway Department to discuss his intent. Second by Sjostrom. 

Jim Hulbert said he had a few comments. He felt it was 
advantageous to keep as much buffer as possible between the 
highway and the quarry. He also asked about Mr. Bisel's plan for 
financial assurance. Mr. Bisel said he had a bond of $1,000/acre 
ready to go. Hulbert said the bond would have to be reviewed and 
approved by Corporation counsel before the permit could be 
issued. 

It was clarified that since this is a new conditional use permit 
it would be for a period of two years. Kozak clarified the 
motion that it also be contingent on approval of financial 
assurance by Corporation Counsel. Motion carried. 

Discuss{Take Action on Preliminary[Final Major Certified Survey 
Map, Laurence Murphy, Agent for Junior Meier, Section 5& 8, Oak 
Grove Township: 

Larry Murphy was present to explain his request. He explained 
the Mr. Meier was approaching retirement and looking to get off 
the' farm so he approached a realtor. Basically what he had was 
3-40 acre parcels in a row. The realtor suggested that the 
rougher land he owned on the south side of Hwy 10 be sold as 
lots. That was done 2 to 2-1/2 months ago. He was unsure as to 
what to do with farmstead. Someone has come along that wants to 
buy the tillable land, everything but the homesite. The homesite 
puts the lot number at 3 which requires committee approval, thus 
the reason for his being here. Since it is a fairly simple 
project he is asking that final approval be given-tonight. He 
had a map that showed where the lots are. 

Staff Report - Jim Kleinhans stated that it is a simple project 
and everything seems in order. He said that the sanitary 
facilities on the final lot had been upgraded recently. 

Lengthy discussion ensued regarding the driveway for 1st and 2nd 
lots with questions raised regarding jurisdiction over driveway 
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placement. It was determined that since the 1st and 2nd lots had 
already been approved no conditions can be attached to them 
regarding driveway placement. Only the third lot was being 
considered tonight. 

Motion by Ruemmele to give final approval for this major survey 
map for Junior Meier. Second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Driveway Location of Lot 19 owned by Carl 
Bolden, Clifton Hollow Farms, Section 7, Clifton Township: 

carl Bolden and Fred Richter were present. Mr. Bolden explained 
he wanted the driveway for his lot on 850th and that Clifton 
Township was of the opinion that the driveway for lot 19, the one 
that he had purchased, could come off of 850th rather than the 
common subdivision road. He said he put the basement up based on 
the approval of the driveway placement by the township. He had 
pictures of the lot and the streets around it. Fred Richter said 
that this lot was not part of the larger certified survey map 
that was approved by the committee previously. Petaja asked if 
this was part of an existing plat that had already been approved 
that they were being asked to change now? Ruemmele said that_it 
was part of the large lot CSM-that Frances Ogden appeared before 
the committee with. Kozak said there was a memo from Corporation 
Counsel dated September 18th on this very subject. Since not all 
committee members had seen it, a five-minute recess was taken to 
read the memo. With the meeting back in session Kozak said that 
the memo was in· regard to jurisdiction on driveways and that it 
was the legal opinion of Bill Thiel, Corporation Counsel, that 
the Land Management Committee has the authority to decide road 
access for driveways, not the township. 

Jim Kleinhans said that .county Surveyor Bob Sheffers was at the 
meeting where the large lot CSM was approved and where temporary 
drjveway access was given for 850th. Mr. Sheffers, as well as 

· ·Kleinhans felt that all 26 lots were part of that large lot CSM, 
and now it is being stated that lot 19 wasn't part of it. The 
previous decision was made based on safety and efficiency for 
that road and for safe ingress and egress of that property. 

Ruemmele clarified that the temporary access was given for the 
driveway to be on 850th and that when the common road was 
completed it would be vacated. He said he had supported that 
decision very stron~ly at the time it was made. 

Mr. Richter said the logic is Mr. Boldens needs, not the amount 
of traffic·bn the roads as 850th is straight and a dead-end 
township road. Mr. Bolden said his needs were to have the 
driveway on 850th so that he wouldn't have to put a driveway all 
the way across his lot at a great deal of·expense. He said the 
additional distance would also result in greater expense to he 
and his wife in driving a longer distance to get to work. He 
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didn't feel his two vehicles would create lots of traffic in and 
out of his driveway. 

Ruemmele said the County Surveyors suggestion for temporary 
access was one that the committee supported and that the decision 
had already been made by the committee not to allow permanent 
driveway access ror lot 19 onto 850th. To change that decision 
now would set a precedent for changing other large lot CSM 
decisions in the future. He explained that certified survey maps 
and their platting are an approval process that Clifton Township 
grants to the Land Management Committee. Be said that Mr. Ogden 
should have come away from the last meeting with a clear 
understanding of who had the authority over driveway placement 
for that lot. 

It was the opinion of the committee that no action had to be 
taken on this issue as their decision made previously still 
remains. If Mr. Bolden wishes to contest this decision his next 
step would be to file a case in District Court. Lengthy debate 
again ensued concerning the driveway and the logic involved in 
the committee reaching their decision. 

Jim Hulbert stated that even if Clifton Township drops out of 
county zoning in the future, the county still is in charge of 
subdivision regulations. 

Discuss{Take Action on Request by Diamond Bluff Township to Re
zone a Parcel ·of Land in Section 13. Diamond Bluff Township, 
owned by PIG Industrial. Paul Larson: 

Roger Wentz, Chairman of Diamond Bluff Town Board, was present to 
explain this agenda item. Be said that when the township adopted 
county comprehensive zoning, the intent was to zone the PIG 
par~el industrial but due to human error it was not placed on the 
township zoning map. 

Kozak said that in order to correct this omission it would have 
to be treated like a re-zone, therefore require a public hearing 
in front of the Land Management Committee and then go on to the 
County Board for final approval. Mr. Larson and Diamond Bluff 
Township will have to decide who will bear the cost of the public 
hearing. Motion by Petaja to hold a public hearing and then 
forward it to the County Board for final re-zone approval. 
Second by Ruemmele, motion carried. · 

Discuss{Take Action on Proposed Zoning Ordinance Amendment 
Concerning Communication Towers Per Petition of Louie Campbell. 
River Falls Township: 

When someone petitions for an ordinance amendment it must be 
acted upon, therefore Jim Hulbert passed around copies of the 
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existing ordinance and his suggested amendments. He explained 
that as far as the existing ordinance goes, there is not much 
concerning the requlation of communication towers. Ray Galep 
has forwarded a copy of the Cedar Rapids, :IA ordinance to Jim 
concerning towers and using it and other information, Jim came up 
with the suggested amendment.·· He stated the Iowa ordinance was 
four pages long and that of a metro area. His proposed amendment 
was just a suggestion and the committee could make any changes 
they wished. The amendment would be in the area of conditional 
uses in the existing ordinance. Petaja asked if setbacks were 
addressed in the amendment. The committee felt that setbacks 
should be addressed more specificaily in the amendment. Jim said 
he would review it further and forward revisions to the committee 
prior to the public hearing. 

Motion by Petaja to schedule a public hearing for a proposed 
zoning ordinance amendment regarding the requlation of 
communication towers. Second by Sjostrom. Motion carried with 
Ruemmele opposed. He feels we are "patching the inner-tube" by 
making ordinance amendments. 

Discuss/Take Action on Contract for Plainimetric Mapping:· .. · 

Chairperson Kozak said there was a memo from Greg Gappa 
explaining the request. She explained that it was a continuation 
of the GIS project .• Hulbert explained it was another step in the 
ladder to completion of the project. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve the plainimetric mapping contract 
as outlined in Greg Gappa's report. Second by Sjostrom, motion 
carried. 

Discuss{Take Action on Sanitary Permit for Bob and Joleen 
Livingston, Section 24. River Falls Township: 

Joleen Livingston and her son were present. She explained that 
in May the came to the Land Management Office to obtain a 
Sanitary Permit to upqrade the septic system on a duplex they had 
purchased from Roscoe Nelson in March, 1994. At that time it was 
explained'to her that duplex's such as the one they had purchased 
were not allowed in the ag. zone, which they are in. They are · 
trying to establish when this building became a duplex. If it 
was one before the zoning ordinance was enacted in 1972, it could 
be "qrandfathered" in. The Livingstons had presented tax 
information obtained from the township from 1969-70 that appeared 
to be inconclusive regarding whether it was a duplex then. She 
presented a statement to the committee from Jerome Rodewald 
stating that he had been hired by Roscoe Nelson in 1969 to do the 
remodeling of the structure which converted the school into a 
duplex. Chairperson Kozak read his statement. Mrs. Livingston 
stated that when they purchased the property they had planned on 
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the rent from the upstairs apartment to help make the payments 
on the property. They just want to get the duplex 
"grandfathered" in so they can obtain a sanitary permit, upgrade 
the septic system, and live in peace in quiet. 

Ruemmele asked if the septic system is failing? Mrs. Livingston 
said that it works but sometimes you can see the water bubble up 
on the ground. Jim Hulbert clarified that technically it is a 
failing system. 

Staff Report - Jim Kleinhans said that he had talked to Mr. 
Rodewald and verified that he had converted the structure to a 
duplex in 1969. A copy of the real estate taxes from 1970 showed 
that the valuation of the property had gone up 3% but that all 
taxes on all township property had gone up the same amount -that 
year. He would like more proof such as rental receipts dated 
prior to 1972. Mr. Nelson says that he can't find any. 
Kleinhans felt the amount of information was marginal unless we 
only go on Mr. Rodewalds word. Jim Hulbert said he would like 
more proof that it was a duplex before the zoning ordinance was 
adopted but there seems to be none and Mr. Nelson will not 
cooperate in supplying any. 

Discussion ensued regarding alternate methods of establishing 
when the s~ructure became a duplex. Motion by Petaja to approve 
the duplex as. "grandfathered" in because of lack of evidence 
otherw~e#_ second by Ruemmele. It was ··noted ~at a precedence is 
not being·set·but avenues have all but been exhausted in 
determining when it.became a duplex. -After-discussion-Petaja
amended his motion to after checking with Pierce-Pepin Electric 
to see when there was a significant increase in electric use 
which could indicate two-family use, or two meters installed, and 
unless there is conclusive proof it was not a duplex, would 
recommend approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Procedures for Implementation of 
Memorandum of Understanding: · 

Chairperson Kozak explained that the joint meeting there was a 
question about how the LMC wanted the Memorandum of Understanding 
put into action. Did the committee want all of solid waste 
minutes, etc.? She asked Jim Hulbert to expand on this. Jim 
said he never received a copy of the MOU in its final form so 
doesn't know exactly what it states. He had requested a copy 
from the county clerk. He felt it would be time consuming and 
useless for the staff to go through everything twice, once for 
Solid Waste and final approval from Land Management but if that 
is how the MOU says it must be done, that's how it must be done. 
With everything that is going on with recycling and recycling 
budgets, will they first have to go to Solid Waste and then the 
Land Management Committee? It was clarified that in the past the 
Land Management Committee had never looked at Solid waste's 
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budget. None of the committee members present had received a 
copy of the amended MOU but felt they should have one. 
Chairperson Kozak asked Jim Hulbert to request copies for the 
Land Management committee and that i,t_be_plac~d on the agenda for 
the ne_xt meeting. _ _ 

The committee was in agreement that the rest of the Solid Waste 
items included in the Land Management Committee agenda would not 
be acted on at this meeting. Hulbert asked if the LMC would like 
a copy of the vouchers that the Solid Waste Board approves as a 
courtesy? They said they would. It was also pointed out that 
the MOU said that the LMC was responsible for budgets, therefore 
should they be looking at the Solid Waste budget on a reqular 
basis? It was aqreed that until they had a copy of the amended 
MOU to see exactly what it said, they couldn't decide how to 
handle these questions. 

A question was raised by Ruemmele concerning one agenda item, 
that of the vacancy on the Solid Waste Management Board. Kozak 
and Hulbert explained the situation. 

Old Business: 

After-the-Fact and General Fee Increases - Hulbert explained it 
had been passed by finance aqreeing with most of it but only 
implementing half of the general fee increases for the next year, 
and the remaining increase beginning January 1, 1996. He was 
confused as to what happened to the after-the-fact fee. 
Apparently the Finance Committee decided they wanted to get an 
opinion from Bill Thiel. He asked if permit fees went before the 
County Board at last night's meeting? Kozak and Petaja said it 
wasn't on the agenda for the County Board Meeting and that they 
had seen an opinion by Bill Thiel on the after-the-fact fees. 
Hulbert said he was confused as to why it wasn't on last nights 
County Board agenda and if Bill Thiel had written an opinion on 
the after-the-fact, why he hadn't been given a copy of it. He 
will check into these items further. He felt that Land 
Management had gotten the information in by the deadline to be 
heard at last night's meeting. 

Computer Workstation - Chairperson Kozak said that in the budget 
information she received there vas a computer for Land 
Management, along with a truck for the park and some other 
things. She wasn't sure what the information she received was 
but the computer wasn't identified as being for GIS. 

Floodplain Maps - Chairperson Kozak said that this was not on the 
County Board agenda for last night's meeting either. Hulbert 
said that information had been forwarded by the legislative 
deadline. George Petaja asked that Chairperson Kozak check with 
Sandy Langer to see why the permit fees and the floodplain maps 
were not on the County Board agenda and when they will be. 
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Hulbert said if there was more that needed to be done in order to 
get this on the County Board agenda he would have liked to be 
notified. 

New Business: 

Rich Ruemmele said he had read Jim Hulbert's letter concerning 
owner-initiated appraisals and wondered if he had an answer on 
it. Hulbert said that everyone was surprised that the appraisers 
hired for the Trenton Island work to appraise the real estate 
didn't seem to have the knowledge they needed. Lee Racine feels 
that the value of the water-front property is offset by the non
conforming status of the property. He felt that because of this 
opinion of Racine the appraisals will probably come in high. Jim 
said he referred this to Jon Seifert. 

Rich Ruemmele asked when the next platbooks would be available. 
He was told that the new platbooks would be out in the fall of 
1995. 

Motion to adjourn by Petaja, second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer. 
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DECEMBER 3, 1993 

TO: FINANCE COMMITTEE 
FROM: GREG GAPPA 

SUBJECT: SCHEDULE AND FUNDING AUTHORIZATION FOR GPS (GLOBAL 
POSITIONING SURVEYING) 

(1.) ON NOVEMBER 22, 1993 THE LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE APPROVED 
THIS SCHEDULE FOR GPS SURVEYING; AND REQUESTED THAT THE FINANCE 
COMMITTEE AUTHORIZE THE HOLDING OVER OF THE $30,000 IN THE 1993 
BUDGET FOR GPS SERVICES, SO THIS MONEY CAN BE USED TO COMPLETE THIS 
GPS SURVEYING WORK IN 1994. 

PROPOSALS WILL BE SENT OUT TO VENDORS AFTER DECEMBER 15, 1993; 
CONTINGENT ON THE FINANCE COMMITTEE AUTHORIZING THE HOLDING OVER OF 
FUNDS FROM THE 1993 BUDGET TO THE 1994 BUDGET. 

(2.) NOVEMBER AND DECEMBER, 1993, GREG GAPPA, BOB SHEFFERS, AND TOM 
JONES WILL WORK ON DEVELOPING A REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS AND 
CONTRACT FOR GPS SERVICES. ALSO, COORDINATE WITH PEPIN COUNTY FOR 
A JOINT GPS SURVEYING PROJECT. COORDINATE WITH DUNN COUNTY FOR 
SURVEYING OF MONUMENTS ALONG THE COUNTY LINE. 

( 3.) DECEMBER 1993 AND JANUARY 1994, VENDOR PREPARATION OF 
PROPOSALS FOR GPS SERVICES, AND REVIEW OF PROPOSALS BY COUNTY TO 
SELECT A FIRM TO COMPLETE GPS SURVEYING. 

( 4 . ) FEBRUARY TO JUNE 19 9 4 , SELECTED VENDOR TO COMPLETE GPS 
SURVEYING. 

PIERCE COUNTY HAS SEVENTY TWO MONUMENTS IN PLACE ON APPROXIMATELY 
A THREE MILE GRID THROUGHOUT THE COUNTY. NINETEEN OF THESE 
MONUMENTS WERE SURVEYED IN AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER OF 1990 IN 
CONJUNCTION WITH THE WORK ON THE WISCONSIN HIGH PRECISION GRID 
NETWORK. THE REMAINING FIFTY THREE MONUMENTS WILL BE SURVEYED IN 
1994. THE COUNTY WIDE GRID OF GPS MONUMENTS WILL HAVE STATE PLANE 
COORDINATES ON THEM. THIS GRID OF GPS MONUMENTS CAN THAN BE USED AS 
A REFERENCE FOR OBTAINING COORDINATES ON SECTION CORNERS IN THE 
COUNTY. COORDINATES ON SECTION CORNERS WILL ALLOW PARCEL MAPPING 
BASED ON LEGAL LAND DESCRIPTIONS USING COORDINATE GEOMETRY. 



DECEMBER 4, 1993 

SITE VISIT TO RACINE COUNTY TO VIEW REGISTER OF DEEDS OFFICE ,, 
COMPUTERIZED TRACT INDEXING SYSTEM 

ON WEDNESDAY DECEMBER 1, 1993 GREG GAPPA AND PETE WEINBERG MET WITH 
HELEN SCHUTTE, RACINE COUNTY REGISTER OF DEEDS, AND TOURED THE 
RACINE COUNTY'S COMPUTERIZED SYSTEM FOR THE REGISTER OF DEEDS 
OFFICE. THE COUNTY HAS INSTALLED A SYSTEM IN WHICH ALL DEEDS AND 
OTHER DOCUMENTS ARE SCANNED AND STORED ON .A CD-ROM SYSTEM. THE 
INCOMING DOCUMENTS ARE SCANNED INTO THE SYSTEM BY A SCANNER 
OPERATOR. ANOTHER TERMINAL OPERATOR THAN INPUTS INFORMATION SUCH AS 
THE _NAME OF THE OWNER, THE DOCUMENT NUMBER, .THE PIN (PARCEL 
IDENTIFICATION ·NUMBER, -AND THE LOCATION OF THE PARCEL TO THE 1/4 OF 
A 1/4 SECTION. THIS-LINKS THE DOCUMENT TO WITHIN A 40 ACRE TRACT 
WITHIN A CERTAIN TOWNSHIP AND SECTION. {THE _40 ACRE 1/4 1/4 SECTION 
IS THE STAND~D PARCEL SIZE BREAKDOWN FOR ~SSESSMENT PURPOSES IN 
RURAL AREAS. ) A ~THIRD TERMINAL OPERATOR THEN _INPUTS THE LEGAL· 
DESCRIPTION OF THE PARCEL AND COMPLETES A FINAL CHECK ON· THE 
ACCURACY. OF THE ATTRIBUTE INFORMATION THAT HAS BEEN REFERENCED TO 
THE DOCUMENT • 

. T!fE ATT~BUTE INFORMATION I _THAT IS ASSOCIATED .WITH THE 'DOCUMENT, IS -
STORED · IN , .A RELATIONAL DATABASE. THIS ALLOWS REFERENCING AND 
ACCESS IN~' THE DOCUMENTS -BY OWNER NAME, DOCuMENT. NUMBER, . PARCEL 
IDENTIFICATION NUMBER, OR BY .LOCATION. THK SYSTEM IS RUN ON AN_ IBM 

. AS400 liAINFRAME ·coMPUTER WITH 'TERMINALS IN THE REGISTER OF .DEEDS : 
OFF_Ic:·:E •. ::_THE ABST~TING . coMP~I_Es ALso - HAYE .TERMINALs IN THEIR 
OFFICES, AND -LIN:{{ TO THE AS400 THROUGH THE .. TELEPHONE SYSTEM~ THE 

- TERMINALS. HAVE THE .CAPABILITY FOR A .SPLIT SCREEN, WITH ONE SIDE OF 
THE ·SCREEN ·SHOWING._·A.COPY OF THE -I~GED DOCUMENT, AND THE -OTHER 
SIDE OF THE SCREEN 'SERVING AS A TERMINAL- WINDOW FOR TYPJNG · 
COMMANDS I'NTO THE COMEUTER. A COPY OF ANY DOCUMENT CAN BE PRINTED· 
.QUT ON ·A ·LASER PRINTER IF A HARD COPY IS REQU.IRED. . 

- - ' • • - - • ~ •• ' •• ¥ 

. -
THE SYSTEM ALSO-HAS ACCOUNTJ:NG. CAPABILITIES INCLUDED. THE LARGER 
USERS OF 'l;'}!E.SYSTEM,_SUCH_AS ATTORNEYS AND ABSTRACTING COMPANIES, 
HAVE ACCOUNTS SET UPON THE. SYSTEM AND RECEIVE A. MONTHLY BILL FOR 
THE COMPUTER--TIME THEY -HAVE USED ON THE SYSTEM. OTHER USERS CAN. USE 
THE TERMI:tfALS IN THE COURTHOUSE AND ·PAY FOR 'THE COMPUTER TIME AND 

·DOCUMENT COPIES AT THE FRONT COUNTER. 

A PER~ONAL. COMPUTER HAS -ALSO BEEN SET UP' AT THE FRONT COUNTER WITH 
A DEDICATED TELEPHONE LINE LINK TO THE BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS . 
IN MADISON •. THIS ALLOWS FOR ACCESS TO DOCUMENTS SUCH AS BIRTH AND· 
DEATH CERTIFICATES STORED AT -THE . BUREAU IN MADISON. A COPY OF 
THESE DOCUMENTS CAN BE PRINTED .OUT USING THE LASER PRINTER AT THE 
FRONT COUNTER. A FEE IS THEN CHARGED FOR EACH COPY RECEIVED. THERE 
IS NO CHARGE FROM THE STATE BUREAU OF VITAL STATISTICS TO ACCESS 
THIS SERVICE. THIS WOULD BE AN EASY SERVICE FOR PIERCE COUNTY TO fl 

ESTABLISH QUICKLY AND FOR A( ;:W C;: (: ;:O: M~~IRED ;~~ ~~~·:: 



PERSONAL COMPUTER, ·A LASER.PRINTER, AND A WIRE TO THE CLERK OF 
COURTS OFFICE ABOVE THE REGISTER OF DEEDS OFFICE, ON THE SECOND 
FLOOR OF THE COURTHOUSE. THIS OFFICE ALREADY HAS A DEDICATED 
TELEPHONE LINE LINK TO THE STATE COMPUTER NETWORK IN MADISON. 

RACINE COUNTY HAS BEEN VERY IMPRESSED WITH THE SYSTEM. THEY HAVE A 
VOLUME OF 400 DOCUMENTS RECORDED EACH DAY. BEFORE THE SYSTEM WAS 
INSTALLED, THERE WAS ALWAYS A BACKLOG OF DOCUMENTS TO BE RECORDED. 
NOW, THE DOCUMENTS FROM THE PREVIOUS DAY ARE INPUT INTO THE SYSTEM 
EVERY MORNING. ONCE THE DOCUMENTS ARE INTO THE SYSTEM, THE PUBLIC 
HAS ACCESS TO THEM. THE ABSTRACTING COMPANIES ARE WILLING TO PAY 
HIGH ENOUGH COMPUTER SERVICE CHARGES TO COVER THE COUNTY'S 
OPERATING COSTS, BECAUSE THE SYSTEM SAVES THEM SO MUCH TIME AND 
MONEY IN PERSONNEL COSTS. BEFORE THE SYSTEM WAS INSTALLED, THE 
REGISTER OF DEEDS OFFICE WAS SO CROWDED WITH PEOPLE'THAT IT WAS 
HARD TO FIND AND GET COPIES OF THE DOCUMENTS YOU NEEDED. THE OFFICE 
IS VERY QUIET 'NOW WITH A FEW PEOPLE USING THE COMPUTER TERMINALS TO 
SEARCH FOR DOCUMENTS. THE SYSTEM IS VERY USER FRIENDLY, SO THE 
COUNTY STAFF ARE'NOT ALWAYS INTERRUPTED PROVIDING HELP TO PEOP.LE. 

THE "SYSTEM A!JSO IMPROVED SECURITY , IN THE OFFICE •. ~ BEFORE, PEOPLE 
WERE ALWAYS DIGGING THROUGH THE FILESACCESSING DOCUMENTS. IN THE 
PAS~, THEY HAVE .C~UGHT PEOPLE TRYING TO STEAL OR ~HANGE DOCUMENTS. 
NOW'ONCE DOCUMENTS ARE SCANNED INTO THE SYSTEM, THE PAPER COPY IS 
FILED AND IT DOES · NOT NEED TO BE -TOUCHED AGAIN. THE CD-ROM 
TECHNOLOGY IS A ·•lwoRM" ~SYSTEM, ·THIS 'MEANS "WRI,TE ONCE READ MANY". 
ONCE THE,DOCUMENT IS STORED IN THE SYSTEM, IT CAN BE ACCESSED ·FOR 
VIEWING AND COPYING, BUT CAN NOT BE CHANGED. · 

RACINE COUNTY HAS BEEN WORKING ON DEVELOPMENT-OF THE.SYSTEM FOR 
ABOUT ~0 YEARS~ 'THEY HAVE INVESTED ABOUT $600,000 IN THE SY~TEM •. 
MOST: OF .. THE WO'RK .SUCH AS DOCUMENT . SCANNING· .AND. )REFERENCING 

g~~~~~i~--~~:~:·-~~~~~s~si~~E s~i~i~N~~~~~~~ric~~~: .B~~:~ . 
DO N.OT HAVE ALL THEIR PAST DOCUMENTS INTO THE SYSTEM YET, BUT ARE 
WORKING BACKWARDS,-c-IN -TIME. THE- HIGHEST DEMAND -IS .-··FOR THE MORE 
RECENT DOCUMENTS i . SO . THE MANUAL ACCESS OF.: THE OLDER ·DOCUMENTS IS 
NOT A VERY-DEMANDING TASK. 

RACINE COUNTY HAS TAKEN A SLIGHTLY DIFFERENT APPROACH TO LAND 
RECORDS MODERNIZATION' ·.THAN WINNEBAGO COUNTY .. (SEE. REPORT ON 
WINNEBAGO COUNTY 'GIS PROGRAM) RACINE COUNT¥' -HAS NEARLY COMPLETED 
THE AUTOMATION OF THEIR PARCEL RECORDSr BUT. IS 'JUST.GETTING STARTED 
ON DEVELOPING GIS. MAPS. THEY HAVE JUST PURCHASED •ARC-~NFO SOFTWARE 

.. AND HAVE .TRAINED SEVERAL PEPPLE ON IT. Tli:EY USED A' CONSULTING FIRM 
TO DEVELOP A TOPOGRAPHIC BASE MAP, AND HAVE COORDINATES ON ALL OF 
THEIR SECTION . CORNERS. THEY ARE PLANNING. ON USING · COORDINATE 
GEOMETRY TO ENTER PARCELS BY LEGAL DESCRIPTION. THEY ARE JUST 
GETTING ·sTARTED ON THIS PROCESS. WE DID NOT SPEND A LOT OF TIME 
DISCUSSING THE MAPPING ASPECTS OF THEIR PROGRAM.·· 

MOST OF THE ACTIVITY IN LAND RECORDS MODERNIZATION HAS BEEN TAKING. 
PLACE UNDER THE DIRECTION ,OF THE REGISTER OF DEEDS. THE REGISTER OF 
DEEDS WILL BE RESIGNING IN THE NEAR FUTURE. THE REGISTER OF DEEDS 



IS THE LAND INFORMATION OFFICER FOR RACINE COUNTY. THE COUNTY IS 
CURRENTLY EVALUATING ·THE ADMINISTRATIVE STRUCTURE FOR THE GIS 
PROGRAM. THE COUNTY HAS A LAND MANAGEMENT AND ZONING DEPARTMENT 
WHICH IS LOCATED ON THE WEST EDGE OF THE CITY OF RACINE, ABOUT 10 
MILES FROM THE DOWNTOWN COURTHOUSE. THE COUNTY HAS A PART TIME 
COUNTY SURVEYOR WHO IS SUPERVISED BY THE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT. RACINE 
COUNTY HAS A COUNTY EXECUTIVE FORM OF ADMINISTRATION. 



DECEMBER 3, 1993 

-SITE VISIT TO OSHKOSH TO VIEW WINNEBAGO COUNTY G.I.S. SYSTEM 

ON .TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 30, 1993 GREG GAPPA AND PETE WEINBERG VISITED 
WINNEBAGO COUNTY'S G~I.S. FACILITY AND DISCUSSED THE PROGRAM WITH 
LARRY ELLENBEKER, GIS SYSTEM ANALYST AND DAVID LEVINE, GIS DATABASE 
ADMINISTRATOR. WINNEBAGO COUNTY IS USING THE GENASYS GIS SOFTWARE 
PACKAGE.- THE SYSTEM IS RUNNING OFF A HEWLET-PACKARD'APOLLO 755 WORK 
STATION.· (PIERCE (:OUNTY HAS ·A HP APOLLO 730 WORK STATION). THE 755 
WORK STATION-IS THE MAIN REPOSITORY FOR THE GIS DATABASE. 
X-TERMINALS ARE RUN OFF OF THE 755 FOR USER TERMINALS. . - . 

THE COUNTY . USED AN RFP PROCESS TO SELECT A HARDWARE PLAT~ORM ·.FOR 
: THE.· GIS .. PR~JOO! .- THE INTENT "OF THE. RF-P. PROCEDURE WAS TO SELECT ONE - . · 

TYPE OF·. EQUIPMENT--FOR 'THE PLATFORM. THIS WILL PROVIDE FOR THE 
. ·· STANDARDIZATION. OF EQUIPMENT. THE! HARDWARE PLATFORM WAS EVALUATED . 

. BASED . ON, A COMBINATION OF EQUIPMENT FEATURES; FUTURE UPGRADING 
cAPABILITIEs, ·EQUIPMENT :sUPPORT AVAILABLE; -AND co~T. HEWLET _PACKARD · 
WAS SELECTED: AS THE EQUIPMENT PLATFORM 1 . THAT .WOULD~ _BEST MEE~ THE . 
NEEDS' OF WINNEBAGO COUNTY~ THEY HAVE.' BEEN EXTREMELY .SATISFIED W.ITH. 
·THE SELECTION OF·'HP' AS -THE cliARDWARE PLATFORM FOR THEIR GIS-·PROGRAM. - . - ' ' .. - _., . 

' . ~ ~-' . 

. THE~ COUNTY IS ALSC? RUNNING. 'A MAINFRAME C9MPP1'~ SYSTEM FOR THEIR 
PROPERTY - TAX AND: ·ACCOUNTING FUNCTIONS. · THIS- IS. A·: "COBOL" BASED 
OPERATING. ,sYSTEM.- :THE --~ GIS PLATFO.Im IS A· "uNIX~' BASED OPERATING 
SYSTEM: ;THE Two SYS~EMs ·ARE ~NOT LINKED IN A: ~~~ir~_;MODE,,AN ··ASCI _· 

. LINK IS. USED. THE --IN·FORMATION ~FROM THE' COBOL ·.-coour:Jm::. IS CONVERTED 
TO- AN ASCI FO:RMAT ~o·· TRANSFERRED :TO '~GIS' UNiX .. SYSTEM EVERY NiGHT •. 
THERE: ~ARE .DUMB TERMINALS Tlrn:OUGHOUT THE COUNTY ·LINKED~ TO THE COBOL 
COMPuTER • ·.THESE TERMINALS . ARE USED- TO: RUN WORD J?.RoGES.SING -AND :-OTHER 
ACCOUNTING ~TYPE APPL:i:c.ATi6Ns. IN ·coNTRAsT;: ·I>IE~c:E'. _:COUNTY' s· HAS 
NUMEROUS. STAND- ALONE' PERSONAL COMPUTERS,~ 'ANO:. :SEvERAL . PERSONAL.> 
coMPUTER· NETWOl,U<S TO' ·:Ru~. APPLICATIONS_ SUCH; · .. A.s::·WQRo :·PR.OC~SSING~ -IN_·, 
ESSENCE, WINNEBA~ COuNTY .HAS:A.~uNIX· BASED GIS<N~TWORK-WITH :; .. 

. X...;TERMINALS,. ·AND :A. COBOL .. BASED NETWORK USING DPMB TERMINALS~ FOR . 
. ~OTHER APPLICATIONS.>· . . . . .• - ·~ . . : 

.·THE;'·PROPOSED-' PLAN ·FOR ... PIERCE :COUNTY ISTO' HAVE ;,486· PERSONAL 
.·COMPUTERS LINKED ·TO -THE HP 730 ·WORK STATION WITH- . X;:.TERMINAL-

EMULATION. · S0FTWARE. 0 THIS· Is· si:MII.AR To WINNEBAGO coUNTY, s ; GIS 
SYSTEM. :IN· WHICH .THEJ:R • x.:..~ERMINALs·. ARE _ LINlmP .·TO THE HP 755 ~WOE!< 

.. '~:~=~~E ~~~~6iO~~~~~O~~CO~u:a~· Wti:KT~ ·THE :730 
- WORKSTATION 1 OR OPERATE ·-AS REGULii.R PC-'S TO RUN WORD PROCESSING 
. APPLICATIONS. THIS .. IS . ACTUALLY A BETTER SYSTEM~· THAN WINNEBAGO . 
COUNTY'S SYSTEM OF HAVING .SEPARATE X...;TERMINALS .LINKED TO THE UNIX 
COMPUTERi AND' DU}ffi TERMINALS LINKEi:f TO THE COBOL COMPUTER~ . ~ 

WINNEBAGO COUNTY IS USING 11 INFORMAX'i FOR THEIR RELATIONAL DATABASE 
FOR THE GIS PROG~. THE REGISTER OF DEEDS OFFICE IS BEGINNING TO 
SET UP A TRACKING SYSTEM FOR DEEDS USING THE INFORMAX RELATIONAL' 
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DATABASE. THE COUNTY HAS 75,000 PARCELS. (PIERCE COUNTY HAS 26,000 
PARCELS). 

WINNEBAGO COUNTY'S GIS DEPARTMENT IS PART OF THE PLANNING AND 
ZONING DEPARTMENT. THE DIRECTOR OF PLANNING AND ZONING ·IS THE 
COUNTY LAND INFORMATION OFFICER. THE GIS DEPARTMENT CONSISTS OF A 
SYSTEM ADMINISTRATOR, A DATABASE ADMINISTRATOR, AND ONE OTHER 
PERSON TO ASSIST WITH VARIOUS TASKS. THE TAX LlSTER HAS JUST BEEN 
MOVED INTO THE GIS DEPARTMENT. THE ZONING DEPARTMENT.HAS A ZONING 
ADMINISTRATOR, A ZONING INSPECTOR, A SEPTIC INSPECTOR, AND A 
DRAINAGE INSPECTOR. THE COUNTY HAS A DRAINAGE ORDINANCE AND THE 
DRAINAGE INSPECTOR ·ADMINISTERS THIS ORDINANCE; AND _HANDLES 
DEVELOPMENT REVIEW AND INSPECTIONS FOR COMPLIANCE WITH THE DRAINAGE 
ORDINANCE. COLLEGE STUDENTS ARE HIRED DURING THE SOMMER MONTHS TO 
HELP WITH -·SPECIAL PROJECTS IN THE ZONING DEPARTMENT. THE - HEALTH 
DEPARTMENT HANDLES RESTAURANT INSPECTIONS. THEY HAVE A- COUNTY 
EXECUTI-VE ··FORM OF COUNTY ADMINISTRATION.' 

WINNEBAGO-- COUNTY HAS . ALL OF THE SECTION CORNERS IN THE. COUNTY 
REMONUMENTED. THEY ALSO HAVE ·60. SEPARATE GPS MONUMENTS AND. ii3 GPS 
LOCATED >MONUMENTS ON SECTION CORNERS. - THE_SE .· GPS ·.MONUMENTS- . WERE 
SURVEYED .TO AN -ACCURACY LEVEL OF 1: 100,000 .- 'THEY . ARE WORKING ON 
ESTABLISHING': COORDINATES ON THEIR . SECTION CO,RNEE.S ~- : THEY 'QSED A 

. CONTRACTED- COUNTY SURVEYOR FOR- REMONUMENTATION ~ THEY ARE KNOW ·IN 
THE PROCESS -OF ' EVALUATING THE HIRING -' . OF - A- FULL TIME COUNTY . 
SURVEYOR. . - ' . - - : . - . 

THE COUNTY HAD 'PLANIMETRIC BASE MAPS I SHOW):NG EXl_STING .TOPOGRAPHIC 
- FEATURES,> DEVELOPED FROM. 1 11=840' SCALE. AERIAL. PHOTOGRAPHS •. THIS 
. BASE MAP- ALSO_ HAS ' 2, -ELEvATION . CONTOURS. - THE . FEAXtmES ON 'THE 
. ~PLANIMETRIC BASE- MAP -HAVE .AN -ACCURACY<: OF _;'ABOUT ~2; TO 3, .FEET .• 
- WHlNE)3AGO·::COUNTY .HAS AN .AREA OF_.-57Bc SQUA,RE MILES:._- -_(PIERCE ,COUNTY 

·. AREA IS '591' 'SQUARE MILES). THE COST OF .THE PLANIMETRTC MAP. WITH THE 
- 2'· CONTOURS WAS APPROXIMATELY ,$1,-000,000~ .>· . - . 

. THE PARCEL;LAYER FOR THE. GIS SYSTEM WAS DEVELOPED USING THE i 11 ='400, 
scALE,·TAX .LISTER .. MAPs. A -coNsULTANT DIGITIZED THESE MAPS AND us:ED 

~ THE. ROADS ·ON THE PLANIMETRIC BASE -MAP AS ·CONTROL· -TO iNPUT :THE -TAX 
PARCEL MAPS • A BEST FIT -OF THE PARCEL MAPS WAS -.INPUT- TO THE -SYSTEM 
WITHOUT-USl:NG ANY COORDINATE GEOMETRY ENTRY OFLEGAL'DESCRIPTIONS. 
IN -SOME. AREAs COORDINATE <,;EOMETRY WAS U$ED, IF ENOUGH INFORMAT;ION 
WAS AVAILABLE.- THE • FUTURE PLAN ·-rs TO UPGRADE THIS PARCEL LAYER· 

- USING . . COORDINATE GEOMETRY AND LEGAL ~ DESCRIPTIONS, AS .. _ THE 
·codRDHfATES ''ON THE SECTION CORNERS BECOME AVAILAB'LE •. 

THE RATIONALE FOR THIS SCHEME FOR MAP DEVELOPMENT WAS TO HAVE A 
Dic:.HTAL ·MAP IN THE SYSTEM AS SOON AS l?OSSIBLE, SO DEVELOPMENT OF 
GIS APPLICATIONS COULD BEGIN. EVEN THOUGH THEY ARE NOT PERFECT, 
THERE ARE 'MAN¥' ADVANTAGES .TO HAVING THE TAX LISTER PARCEL MAPS IN 
THE COMPUTER. THE ACCURACY OF THE DIGITAL MAP IS EQUAL TO THE 
ACCURACY. OF. THE PAPER MAPS. PLUS, EVERYONE HAS ELECTRONIC ACCESS TO 
THE.SAME MAP, THIS MEANS ALL MAP REVISIONS SUCH AS' PARCEL SPLITS, 
AND NEW ROADS AND SUBDIVISIONS ARE IMMEDIATELY AVAILABLE TO ALL 
SYSTEM USERS. 
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THE COUNTY HAS 15 LAYERS OF INFORMATION IN THE GIS MAPS. SOME OF 
THE LAYERS INCLUDE SOILS, HYDROLOGY, WETLANDS, ZONING, UTILITIES, 
ETC. APPROXIMATELY $800,000 HAS BEEN SPENT DEVELOPING THESE LAYERS. 
SEVERAL DIFFERENT CONSULTANTS WERE USED TO DEVELOP THESE LAYERS. 
VERY LITTLE DIGITIZING WAS DONE IN HOUSE. FOR PIERCE COUNTY, THEY 
SUGGESTED A GOOD STARTING POINT WOULD BE TO GET AN ACCURATE ROAD 
NETWORK LAYER, AND A PARCEL LAYER. THIS ALLOWS THE BEGINNING OF A 
PARCEL ATTRIBUTE DATABASE WITH A LINK TO THE BASE MAP. THE OTHER 
LAYERS CAN BE DEVELOPED LATER, AS BUDGETS AND TIME ALLOW. 

THE CITY OF OSHKOSH HAS A DIRECT FIBER OPTIC LINK TO THE 7 55 
WORKSTATION. THE CITY USES·. THE COUNTY BASE MAP AND HAS ADDED THEIR 
OWN UTILITY INFORMATION. THE CITY STORES ALL OF THEIR 
INFORMATION ON . THEIR OWN FILE SERVER WORKSTATION 1 HOWEVER THE 
COUNTY HAS A DIRECT LINK TO VIEW THE CITY'S LAYERS AND DATABASE. 
THE .CITY· IS RESPONSIBLE FOR MAINTENANCE OF _THEIR OWN- DATA AND 
LAYERS. THE CITIESOF NEENAH AND MENASHA ARE ALSO DEVELOPING GIS 
SYSTEMS USING GENAMAP SOFTWARE. · THEY DO NOT HA:VE A REAL TIME LINK 
TO . THE COUNTY. THEY RECEIVED THE COUNTY 1 S . MAP AND DATA VIA A . 
MAGNETIC TAPE. AND RECEIVE PERIODIC UPDATES FROM THE COUNTY ON TAPE. 
THEY ARE . PLANNING ON A DIRECT LINK IN THE FUTURE .•. 

WINNEBAGO COuNTY . HAS .. E-911 EMERGENCY SERVICE. THE GIS AND LAW 
ENFORCEMENT DEPARTMENTS-ARE-WORKING ON-DEVELOPING-GIS APPLICATIONS 
FOR LAW --:~~NFORCEMENT. . . '. 

WINNEBAGO COUNTY FINANCED THE GIS PROGRAM THROUGH A THREE YEAR .. 2. 6 
MILLION. 'DOLLAR BOND. ISSUE. THE. COUNTY HAS· JUST COMPLETED THE 

· i~~:i~~N 6,;::A4~r_~r fi:o~:i~~ ~:o~~WEA ci'fs~1~~:~~fH:D ::. 
ENTERING THEOSTAGE OF_ GIS MAP-MAINTENANCE._ T~ IS STILL·WORK'LEFT 
ON CONVERTING ALL. OF THE!· INFORMATION IN THE REGISTER OF DEEDS 
OFFICE- INTO A RELATIONAL DATABASE FORMAT FOR USE IN THE GI~ SYSTEM. 

WE ALSO TOtiR.Ei:> ·· THE · RACINE COUNTY REGISTER OF · DEEDS OFFICE. .THE:Y 
HAVE TAKEN. ·.A SLIGHTLY.~ ·DIFFERENT . APPROACH . TO LAND · RECORDS 
MODERNIZATION. 'THEY HAVE :·COMPLETED THE CONVERSION OF THE LAND 

. RECORDS IN. ~HE REGIST_ER._Of DEEDS OFFICE TO A. REI..ATIONAL. DATABASE. 
FORMAT 1 . AND ARE NOW BEGINNING THE . PROCESS OF .GIS. MAP DEVELOPMENT · 
USING ARC_;;INFO SOFTWARE. (PIERCE COUNTY ALSO 'HAS ·.ARC-INFO .SOFTWARE) 

. A COMPLETELY · INTE~RATED GIS . SYSTEM HAS TWO MAJOR COMPONENTS;, ·A 
MAPPING COMPO~ENT, AND A l..4ND RECORDS DATABASE COMPONENT. WINNEBAGO 
COUNTY HAS PLACED: MORE 'EMPHASIS ON.· THE MAPPING PORTION, WHILE 
RACINE COUNTY. HAs PLACED MORE EMPHASIS· ON. THE LAND RECORDS DATABASE 
PORTION~ ·.IN THE END, BOTH COUNTIES WILL HAVE COMPLETE SYSTEMS WITH 
THESE TWO COMPONENTS LINKED TOGETHER. 



NOVEMBER 16, 1993 

SITE VISIT BY GREG GAPPA ~0 DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA TO VIEW GIS 
PROGRAM. 

GARY STEVENSEN,-DAKOTA COUNTY SURVEYOR 
AND JAY WHITESTOCK, GIS MANAGER 

DAKOTA COUNTY .IS USING THE WORK STATION VERSION OF ARCINFO SOFTWARE 
ON HP APOLLO WORK· STATIONS. TI:IEY HAVE A PARCEL BASE· MAP WITH 
PARCELS INPUT· USING-COORDINATE GEOMETRY FROM ~EGAL DESCRIPTIONS. 
THE PLANNING DEPARTMENT IS USING -THE GIS' SYSTEM FOR APPLICATIONS 
RELATED TO THE SITE~SELECTION STuDY FOR THE NEW. AIRPORT IN DAKOTA 
COUNTY. THEY ARE WO~ING·WITH CENSUS DATA AND MAPPING ITEMS LIKE 
POPULATION. DENSITIES. THE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT IS ·WORKING WITH BRIDGE 
INVENTORY DATA ON THE GIS SYSTEM. THE WET lANDS AND SOIL SURVEYS 

'HAVE ALSO BEEN DEVELOPED AS A LAYER FOR THE BASE MAP. DISCUSSION ON 
PIERCE COUNTY · -OPTIONS · OF · CREATING~ A BASE . MAP. . THE OPTION _ QF 
STARTING ,·WITH · ONLY .. THE ROAD · NETWORK TS A GOOD OPTION. THEIR · ;·:~~I::;:_=;c:::~~~-:~~~~~b:~~EL;E~b~~EA~W~ ~ii ~i:: · _ 

_ DAKOTA COUNTY EVALUATED THE USE. OF . DIGITAL LINE· GRAPH DATA ( DLG). · 
FROM :THE ·u.S . .;:G~S. QUAD MAPS. THE .~IME IT WOULD :REQUIRE TO CLEAN UP 
THE .DATA DISCOURAGED ~1i~ FROM- ·sELECTING _THIS OPTION. 

- .... ~· (- ' 

~:o~~~u:~~:~~D:i~~~~fNT;;;.~E-.z~o~~~~0~s!~x~~!i_E~~I:a~~· 
THE COUNTY BASE, ·MAP CONTAINS SEVERAL DIFFERENT. aCCURACY LEVELS. ·. · _ 
IN THE NORTHERN· URBAN AREAS l"=J.OO''. SCALE PLANIMETRIC MAPS HAVE 

·BEEN DEVELOPED -FROM. A 4,000 LEvEL AERIAL.FLIGHT. (PIERCE COUNTY WAS 
·FLOWN AT A ·FLIGHT. LEVEL oF _6, ·oo·o FEET) 2 1 ELEVATION- coNTOURS HAVE 
·BEEN DEVELOPED IN-THESE AREAS. THE:CITIES HAVE BEEN COST SHARING ON-
TH~ BASE MAP~~- .THEY ARE ADDING THEIR OWN LAYERS. FOR' UTILITIES ETC. 
DAKOTA ELECTRIC COOPERATIVE HAS BEEN COST SHARING ON BASE MAP 
DEVELOPMENT·.·: THEY .ARE MAINLY lNTERES~ED I}f HAVING _ACCESS TO A GOOD 
.PARCEL. BASE MAP WITH .· THE. LOCATION . OF UTILITY STRUCTURES OF 
SECONDARY IMPOR'rANCE •·. 

IN TH~- SOUTHERN RURAL AREAS OF THE COUNTY· 1"=400' PLANIMETRIC MAPS 
HAVE BEEN DEVE:LOPED.USING A 20,ooo•Fo0T.·FLIGHT LEVEL AERIAL PHOTOS~ 
THESE. WERE . STATEWIDE "KNAPP" PHOTOS. NO CONTOURS HAVE BEEN: 
DEVELOPED YET,-BUT 10'. INTERVAL'CONTOURS ARE POSSIBLE. ALL OF THE 

- PHOTO . IDENTIFIABLE. · FEATURES WERE. STEREO DIGITIZED ON THIS 
PLANIMETRIC MAPS. THESE PLANIMETRIC MAPS WERE DEVELOPED BY HORIZONS 
INC.; FOR A COST OF ABOUT $160/ SQUARE MILE. (PIERCE COUNTY IS 591 
SQUARE MILES COST OF $95,000 FOR THE ENTIRE COUNTY). DAKOTA COUNTY 
IS VERY PLEASED WITH THE ACCURACY OF THESE PHOTOS. THEY HAVE 
CHECKED AND FOUND ACCURACIES TO BE.WITHIN 1 TO 3 FEET. IN ONE AREA 
THE CENTERLINE OF A STATE HIGHWAY WAS INPUT USING COORDINATE 

cou"rrY 



GEOMETRY FROM THE HIGHWAY PLANS ALIGNMENT, AND THIS LINES UP VERY 
GOOD WITH THE ROAD EDGES STEREO DIGITIZED OFF FROM THE KNAPP PHOTO. 
THEY ARE VERY SATISFIED WITH THESE PHOTOS AND DID NOT BELIEVE THEY 
COULD JUSTIFY THE EXPENSE OF THE LOWER LEVEL FLIGHT, 1"=100' SCALE 
MAPS IN THE RURAL AREAS. UTILITY POLES AND SMALL LINES ARE NOT 
INCLUDED IN THESE 400 SCALE MAPS, BUT LARGER TRANSMISSION LINES ARE 
INCLUDED. 

ALL PARCEL MAPPING IS COMPLETED USING COORDINATE GEOMETRY FROM 
LEGAL DESCRIPTIONS AND PLATS AND SECTION BREAKDOWNS. THE PROBLEMS 
WITH GAPS AND OVERLAPS IN PROPERTY DESCRIPTIONS ARE SHOWN AS 
DESCRIBED ON THE BASE MAP. THE COUNTY HAS NO LEGAL AUTHORITY TO 
CORRECT DESCRIPTION PROBLEMS. PROBLEM RESOLUTION IS THE 
RESPONSIBILITY . OF THE INDIVIDUAL LAND OWNERS. VERY FEW OF THE 
PROBLEMS ARE EVER ACTUALLY CORRECTED. ALL OF THEIR MAPS CONTAIN A 
DISCLAIMER-STATING THE MAPS WERE COMPILED FROM THE AVAILABLE DATA 
AND THE. ACCURACY .MAY VARY AND THE COUNTY DOES NOT ASSUME ANY· 
LIABILITY FOR THE USE OF THESE MAPS. 

THE SURVEY DEPARTMENT. PREPARES RIGHT OF WAY PLATS FOR·. THE . COUNTY 
·HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT. THE HIGHWAY CORRIDORS ARE FLOWN AT AN ALTITUDE 

. ·OF 1,500 FEET -AND EITHER 100 SCALE OR 50. SGALE PLANIMETRIC MAPS 
WITH CONTOUR INFORMATION ARE DEVELOPED.' THE HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT THEN 
USES THESE .MAPS FOR THE ROADWAY DESIGN. THESE HIGHLY ACCURATE MAPS 

... OF .THE HIGHWAY CORRIDORS ARE INPUT INTO THE 'GIS BASE MAP. . 

THE pAKOTA. COU~TY •~Gis···BASE MAP HAS .. Tlffi.EE DIFFERENT LEVELS OF 
ACCURACY INCLUDED THESE ARE: 

• _l, 

RUR.Ai.. AREA.S; -20; ooo :FooT "KNAPP"- FLrGliT ,- 1 "~4oo·•· scAiE:. MAPs 
URBAN AREAS; 4,000 FOOT FLIGHT, 1 11::;::100' ,SCALE MAPS . 
HIGHWAY'CORRIDQRS.1~SOQ· FLIGHT 1 11=190' 'ORSO' SCALE MAPS 

THEY HAVE HAD NO·MAJOR:PROBLEMS WITH DIFFERENT AREAS :oF THE ·coUNTY 
. BEING MAPPED_ AT "DIFFERENT SCALES. - THE ARC INFO SOFTWARE HAS RECORD 
KEEPING- CAPABILITIES TO ALLOW TRACKING OF INPUTS INTO. THE BASE MAP. 
AS MORE._ACCURATE. I·NF.ORMATION IS DEVELOPED---F.OR NEW; AREAS THE BASE 
MAP·IS·UPDATED:-THE DEVELOPMENT. AND'UPDATING OF -A BASE MAP. IS A 
CONTINUAL .PROCESS. . - .. 

' - . . . 
DAKOTA-:coUNTY -HAS SET UP AN ENTERPRISE SYSTEM IN WHICH. .MAP PRODUCTS 

.. ARE BEING •. SOLD;. THE. REVENUE GENERATED.·· FROM .THE SALE OF THESE 
PRODUCTS IS-. HELD IN A DEDICATED FUND AND ·USED ONLY FOR GIS RELATED . 

·~=~r;:~··T~~:T:~~~~Hi~~T~f)og:;L:~f•.c~STI~~i~~-.~~E= 
SALE OF . MAP PRODUCTS, . THE . COUNTY ESTIMATES .THEY . HAVE RECOVERED 
ABOUT 7% OF THE -COST OF BASE MAP DEVELOPMENT. ONE PERSON IN THE 

~~~;;~~T~E~~TMEt!E ~O~iE F~~~~MEdf<~~E~~S F~: ~~~=~:; 
PRODUCTS, SO TIME IS NEEDED-FOR MAP PREPARATION AND PLOTTING. 

I DISCUSSED THE FEASIBILITY OF PURCHASING ORTHO PHOTOS AND 
DIGITIZING THEM IN . HOUSE, THEY HAVE • NOT DONE ANY DIGITIZING IN 
HOUSE TO DEVELOP ·THEIR. BASE MAP. USE OF ORTHO PHOTOS IS A VERY 



EXPENSIVE METHOD, AND THE END PRODUCTS IS NOT AS ACCURATE AS HAVING 
A CONSULTANT STEREO DIGITIZE THE AERIAL PHOTOS. 

DAKOTA COUNTY HAS WORKED WITH 4 DIFFERENT AERIAL PHOTO VENDORS AND 
HAVE BEEN VERY IMPRESSED WITH HORIZONS. THEY BELIEVE THEY ARE ONE 
OF THE BEST FIRMS TO WORK WITH. 

THE COUNTY HAS A PORTION OF THEIR GPS NETWORK IN PLACE. MINNESOTA 
DOES NOT YET A HIGH PRECISION GRID NETWORK IN PLACE LIKE WISCONSIN, 
SO THEIR COORDINATES ARE BASED OFF OF A NGS TRAVERSE STATION. AFTER 
THE HIGH PRECISION GRID NETWORK IS IN PLACE THEY WILL ADJUST THEIR 
GPS MONUMENTS. IN THE AREA· OF THE AIRPORT SITE THE-COUNTY SPENT 7 
DAYS IN THE FIELD WITH COUNTY PERSONNEL READING GPS MONUMENTS. THE 
EQUIPMENT AND POST PROCESSING SERVICES WERE SUPPLIED BY THE VENDOR. 
THEY THOUGHT THIS PROVIDED A VERY. REASONABLE GPS. NETWORK. THERE GPS 
POINTS ARE ALL AT A MINIMUM OF r: 100·, 000 ACCURACY ( 10 PPM) ALMOST 
ALL~THE POINTS ARE GREATER THAN THIS. THEY ARE NOT CONCERNED WITH 
SUBSTANTIAL MONUMENTS, FOR GPS. .STANDARD SECTION CORNER MONUMENTS 
ARE USED HAVE BEEN USED FOR GPS MONUMENTS IF THEY ARE 'IN THE 
APPROPRIA-TE LOCATION - AND HAVE ADEQUATE VISIBILITY FOR GPS 
OBSERVATIONS~ 

DAKOTA :COuNTY- WILL BEPORCHASING SOME GPS RECEIVERS. THEY WILL BE 
. USING ·:HENNEPIN COUNTY 1 S- -BASE STATION IN DOWNTOWN MINNEAPOLIS AND 
EXPECT .ACCURACIES.:OF .1~3 ·METERS REAL TIME 'GFS WITHOUT ANY POST 
PROCESSING. cOMPLETEp: WITHIN· :THE: NEXT SEVERAL YEARS, THEY WANT TO 
INSTALL AGPS BASE STATION IN APPLE VALLEY. WITHIN 20 MILES'OF THE 
BASE STATION'- CENTIMETER. LEVEL ACCURACY ·Is POSSIBLE. CONVENTIONAL 
TRAVERSING -TO TI-E SECTION ·coRNERS INTO THE GPS ·Is NOT RECOMMENDED, .. 

. THE USE: OF- GPS TECHNOi..-riGY . IS MORE COST EFFECTIVE AND ACCURATE. GPS 
METHODs.: SHOULI) BE USED ... TO ·t.OCATE. SECTION CORNERS • A COST OF $200 . 
PER·GPS POINT SURVEYEDSHOULD BE-POSSIBLE WITH THE FULL CONTINGENT 

~~o~!~~iaT~~F~=~~CE. AND . THE, IMPROVEMENTS IN GPS RECEIVERS AND 

THE DAKOTA -COUNTY· SURVEY. DEPARTMENT HAS 15 PEOPLE IN IT. 
APPROXIMATELY-3-4 .PEOPLE.WORK-ONGIS FULL TIME. JAY WHITSTOCK ;IS 
THE GIS MANAGER. 2 PEOPLE WORK ON- APPLICATIONS DEVELOPMENT AND BASE 
MAP UPDATING. ONE PERSON ·WORKS ALMOST FULL TIME ON THE SALE OF 
MAPPI~G PRODUCTS. THE DEPARTMENT HAS 3 REGISTERED LAND SURVEYORS 
AND_ TWO FIELD CREWS THAT WORK ON SECTio'N CORNERS AND HIGHWAY PLATS. 
THE COUNTY. IS 95% REMONUMENTED. THE SURVEY CREWS ARE. KEPT BUSY 
KEEPING UP WITH HI~HWAY SuRVEYS AND REVIEW OF .NEW PLATS. '!'HEY HAVE 
ALSO _BEEN· USED :FOR. GPS· SURVEYING WITH EQUIPMENT .-RENTED FROM 
VENDORS~ THE COUNTY .SURVEYOR REPORTS TO-THE A DIVISION DIRECTOR 
ALONG WITH THE HIGHWAY _ENGINEER AND PLANNING DIRECTOR. THE DIVISION 
DIRECTOR-THEN REPORTS TO.THE COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR-WHO REPORTS TO 
THE COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSION~RS. 

3/3 PAKo1A CdUMlY 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
-DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE 
P.O. BOX 647 

,-ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
(715) 273-3531 - Ext. 232 

November 3, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day 
of November, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board room in the 
courthouse Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 10-26-94 
Surveyors report 
Approve vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for a Re-zone request by Martin 
Peterson, Ag to Business, SE-1/4 of SE-1/4, 
Section 15, Trimbelle Township to allow vehicle 
sales 

Discussjtake action on re-zone request by Martin 
Peterson 

Continuation of Don Overbye Public Hearing for 
conditional use permit for 180 ft. ham radio tower 
located in the NE-1/4 of NW-1/4, Sec. 29, River 
Falls Township, tabled from 8-25-94 

Discuss/take action on Don Overbye conditional use 
permit for communication tower 

Discuss/take action on ordinance that accompanies 
citation form for Land Management Department 

Discuss/take action on procedures for 
implementation of Memorandum of Understanding 

Discussjtake action on amending LMC minutes of 10-
5-94 

Discussjtake action on Greg Gappa attending GIS 
mapping seminar 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED ~ 2. ~ 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECOP.DS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

November 18, 1994 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 30th day 
of November, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board room in the 
Courthouse Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 11-9-94 

Public Hearing for a proposed zoning ordinance 
amendment dealing with Communication Towers 

Discuss/take action on preliminary major certified 
survey map, Frances Ogden, agent for Adolf J. 
Halverson and Jerold Halverson, Section 7, River 
Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on preliminary major certified 
survey map, Laurence Murphy, agent for Pierce
Pepin Electric Co-operative, Section 23, Trimbelle 
Township 

Discuss/take action on proposed project position 
for system analyst 

Discuss/take action on user fees 

Discuss/take action on reconnection fee 

Discuss/take action on user fee ordinance to 
change junkyards to salvage yards and to add 
reconnection fees 

Old Business 
New Business 
Adjourn 

APPROVED ~ 2. _p'-0 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



1?IE.RCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

"'~ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 

""'·ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
November 30, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 
courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, 
Sjostrom 

Others: See attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 
December 14, 1994 
December 28, 1994 
January 11, 1994 
January 18, 1994 - Joint SWMB and LMC 

Approve minutes of 11-9-94: 
Motion by Petaja, second by Ruemmele to approve the minutes of the 11-9-94 
meeting. Motion carried. Kozak said she and George still need 
clarification of what the GIS support software voucher was for. 

Public Hearing for a proposed zoning ordinance amendment dealing with 
Communication Towers: 
Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing at 7:13 p.m. and read the hearing 
notice as published. 

She asked for staff input. Jim Hulbert said he had other suggestions that 
had come to him after he had written the initial proposal. These 
suggestions came from communicating with people with towers, Bill Thiel, 
the FCC, and others. His first additional suggestion would be to regulate 
communication and utility towers which would include wind generation 
towers. If the committee doesn't want to include utility towers that would 
be OK also because utilities are regulated elsewhere in the ordinance as a 
conditional use. This was just something that a few people wanted 
included. Petaja asked if the wind tower were used just for private use 
with no extra electricity sold back to a utility company, could it be 
considered utility? Hulbert said it would be. 

Hulbert said there was also a lot of concern about tower height. An 
opinion from Bill Thiel was referred to. A five-minute break was taken so 
committee members could read Bill's memo. Jim said that the past policy of 
the department that if a tower were over 100 feet tall it required a 
conditional use permit but if under 100 feet, only a land use permit, could 
not in Bill's opinion be substantiated by the ordinance. He felt it was 
an improper, arbitrary policy. Bill's opinion was that any communication 

""""""" 

Working tod<•, · for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



11-30-94 LMC - page 2 
tower required a conditional use permit1 which would be hard to live with. 
Jim said currently in the ag. zone there is a height limitation of 35 feet 
and he suggests that towers, satellite dishes, etc. under that limit not 
require a any type of permit. He also suggests that towers 35-70 feet tall 
require a land use permit. That was arrived at taking into consideration 
the height of trees, visibility, ultra-light height. He also said that 
today in the mail we received communication with an attorney that has 
worked extensively with towers and he also felt that that height could be 
substantiated. Anything over 70 feet in height would require a conditional 
use permit which would require a public hearing. Taken into consideration 
to reach that height was that it is higher than trees, it may interfere 
with airplane flight, aesthetics, safety considerations such as lightning 
strikes and tipovers. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was opened. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township - He was approached by a River Falls 
Township resident that was concerned about property owners within only 300 
feet were notified. He felt that perhaps those within 1,000 could be 
notified. Jim Hulbert said he would check on it. 

Ray Galep, River Falls Township - He felt aesthetics were subjective. He 
said silos are 80 to 100 feet and only require a land use permit. He felt 
that towers should be given an additional 20 feet and still only require a 
land use permit as those under 100 feet tall are much less visible than 
silos. He felt the past 100 foot policy was a good one. He also said he 
felt that communication towers for private use shouldn't be prohibited in 
residential districts as people should be able to put up tv antenna towers 
to bring in Packer games. 

Jim Hulbert felt that Rays last comments about communication towers in the 
residential zone made sense and suggested that the proposed ordinance be 
changed to "commercial communication towers shall be prohibited in 
Residential Zoning Districts." He said the intent was not to deny, nor was 
there any legal basis to deny ham towers in the residential zone. He said 
Ray's comments about silos was a good analogy, however no one has ever 
petitioned for a zoning ordinance amendment for regulating silos nor had we 
received any complaints regarding silos. Silos seemed to be a part of the 
rural atmosphere whereas towers probably are not. 

Jim Buxton, River Falls Township - He agreed with Mr. Galep that there are 
other obstructions in the area such as silos, of about 100 feet high that 
are not restricted. Limiting towers to such a low level might be perceived 
as arbitrary and capricious in the other direction. He felt a conditional 
use for towers over 90-100 feet seemed reasonable. 

Petaja said he still has concerns for 70-90 foot ham towers in the 
residential zone although if the set-back is specified it probably wouldn't 
be a problem. 

Scot Thompson, Martell Township - Said he is a ham operator in the ag zone. 
What he has gone by is FCC rule 97.15 and PRB1. He said 97.15 already 
limits ham towers to no more than 200 feet for a ham tower. In some 
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- instances the higher the better for communication purposes and justifiable 
considering the way some radios work. He felt that ham operators are 
already guided by FCC rules and PRB1 and are not out there as loose canons. 

Jim Hulbert - Said he read PRBl today and it reaffirms the right of local 
governments to administer zoning ordinances for ham radio towers. It says 
you must be reasonable and do it in a way that makes sense and does not 
prohibit ham radio towers. We have not done this and feels that the 
county's attorney would agree with him. Jim said he is comfortable with 
this proposed amendment but it is up to the committee to decide. 

Scot Thompson, Martell Township - Asked if he wants to put up a 150 foot 
ham radio tower, what type of permit would it require? Jim Hulbert told 
him it would require a conditional use permit. Jim also told him it 
affords him protection, in that as long as he meets all the conditions of 
the ordinance, the committee has to grant him the conditional use permit 
for the tower. Scot said this proposal does not differentiate between 
commercial and amateur ham use so would a ham operator be subjected to the 
same cost for a conditional use permit as a commercial tower? Jim told him 
a tower is a tower so the cost would be the same. The expenses for the 
public hearing notices to be published in the paper are the same, as is 
staff time in preparing the paperwork. 

Discussion ensued explaining the purpose of a repeater. It was also 
clarified that there is no income or revenue involved and the operator 
cannot generate revenue by law. 

Dave Riemenschneider, River Falls Township - stated a repeater is also for 
health concerns in that the high frequency is up high, not right next to 
the user in the hand-held unit. 

Ray Galep, River Falls Township - He explained different frequencies and 
wave lengths. He said medium and high frequencies make the transmitters 
resonate or operate in the proper fashion. 

Louie Campbell asked if you purchase property with a tower on it that had a 
properly obtained conditional use permit, how would you be informed that 
there are special limitations to that conditional use permit. Jim 
explained that the owner selling you the property should inform you of the 
conditions attached to the tower conditional use. WI real estate law says 
you must inform the buyer of such things. Conditional uses go with the 
property and are granted for a set period of years, usually two. They must 
be renewed after that period of time, which isn't a public hearing, so no 
fees are involved. 

Being no further public comment, the public portion of the hearing was 
closed and the hearing was brought back to the committee. 

Ruemmele asked what portion of the county's jurisdiction is zoned 
residential? Jim said it is very little, almost insignificant as compared 
to that zoned ag. Ruemmele asked how we differentiate or prevent a private 
tower from becoming commercial? Jim said conditions are attached to 
conditional use permits decided on based on narrative and information 
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supplied by the person applying for the permit. If the use of the tower 
is changed the owner should come back for a different conditional use. If 
the public complains about the use changing, at the time of renewal there 
may be problems. 

Ruemmele asked Mr. Thompson if the sheriffs department uses repeater towers 
in order for their radios to work? Mr. Thompson said the county only uses 
repeater towers in emergencies if their towers are not operating, and that 
99.9% of the time the county doesn't use private ham operators towers. Jim 
said the county has several towers so they rarely would use other towers 
owned by others. 

Ruemmele asked if ag property with a 100 foot silo on it is turned into a 
tower by putting an antenna on it. Jim said the elevations he's talking 
about refer only to the towers or the antennas, not the structure 
underneath it, therefore an antenna on a silo if it is under 35 feet 
doesn't need a permit, from 35-70 feet would need a land use permit and 
over 70 feet would require a conditional use permit. That would apply to 
an antenna on a house, a factory, or whatever. 

Ed Sjostrom asked if a land use permit would be needed for a windmill. Jim 
said we don't currently permit them now, although with the opinion from the 
county's attorney, perhaps we should be. The intent is not to do windmills 
but could if the committee wanted to. Jim said someone has proposed a 
series of wind generating towers for commercial use along the bluffs in 
Maiden Rock Township for commercial use. Discussion ensued regarding the 
permitting of wind generating towers. 

Ruemmele said he is in favor of restricting commercial towers in 
residential zones. He still thinks there is a gray area in how we prohib~t 
private towers from becoming commercial towers. 

Petaja asked what problems are involved with towers? Is it aesthetics? 
Rich said he felt it was the changing use in that by changing its use it 
creates traffic and attracts more people to come to the user and then one 
tower isn't enough and they need more and more. 

Jim said because of Bill Thiel's recent decision, we must have conditional 
use permits for all towers so something must be done. 

Petaja asked Jim what we are protecting people from as far as the 
proliferation of towers go. George felt health and safety are issues. Jim 
said his honest opinion was that there isn't much, that we are just 
responding to a petition. He felt there are far more important things in 
the county that we should be concerned with, although the number of 
complaints concerning towers has grown. George felt people just don't want 
them near them and he would like to restrict the permitting of towers to 
just those concerns that pose a threat to people, not just flashing lights 
in their livingrooms. He asked if Jim would have a problem raising the 
height of towers needing a conditional use permit to 90-100 feet. Jim said 
Bill Thiel had a problem with that. Rita asked what the defensibility of 
35-70 feet was? Jim said we have already established the height of under 
35 feet not needing any permit. The 35-70 feet could be defended by the 
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height of trees, or the height that ultra-lights fly. The 
sent information on PRB1 suggested the cut-off of 65 feet. 
35-70 foot height could be defended better than the 90-100 

attorney that 
Jim felt the 

foot. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve the language as proposed in the example and 
require Jim to write the height allowances as an additional paragraph to 
what has been proposed, subject to LMC reviewal and pass on to County Board 
after that, second by George Petaja. Motion carried. It will come back to 
the LMC at the next meeting for their reviewal. It will not come back as a 
public hearing, only for committee reviewal. 

Discuss/take action on major certified survey map, Frances Ogden, agent for 
Adolf J. Halverson and Jerold Halverson, Section 7, River Falls Township: 
Frances Ogden and the Halversons were present to discuss their proposed 
plans. The map and the proposed lots, located in the Town of River Falls 
directly across from Paul CUdd's mobile home park, were reviewed. Mr. 
Ogden said since they are located in the extra-territorial zone of the City 
of River Falls the map has already been through the review process with 
that committee and was then sent on to the city where the city council has 
passed a resolution approving the certified survey map. He said they are 
behind in the process with the county as they are already done with the 
city and the township. He feels it is easier to settle the details with 
the local units of government before bringing it to the county. 

The four lots and how they are zoned were discussed. The committee agreed 
that their only concern was the lots sizes and conditions. Mr. Halverson 
said that Cemetery Road will eventually be extended through one of the lots 
so the road they are building is to city and DOT specifications. It will 
be a private road until it is turned over to the township. The road plans 
were submitted to the DOT for approval. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve the preliminary major CSM submitted by 
Frances Ogden, agent for Adolf J. Halverson and Jerold Halverson, with the 
conditions of the Land conservation Departments 100 foot buffer and that 
the River Falls City Planning Department be checked with in regards to 
zoning. Second by Sjostrom. Rich said he didn't see a problem with how it 
is presented but wants those conditions checked out. Mr. Ogden said he was 
caught by surprise with the Land Conservation recommendation. He felt the 
alluvial soils referred to as wetlands is hard to identify as wetlands. He 
would like to develop the lots in a way that the buildable areas could be 
used. It will be difficult for lot 3 if they had to worry about a 75 to 
100 foot buffer zone. He said Cem-Stone will have to get a permit from 
DILHR to build a plant and they will also have to get stormwater run-off , ; 
approval from the DNR. He felt by the time they get those permits and 
approval the wetlands will be adequately protected without meeting Land 
Conservation's recommendation for a definite size buffer. He felt only the 
two state agencies needed to be satisfied. Ruemmele felt Mr. Ogden should 
be conversing with Land Conservation. Petaja asked if Larrd Conservation 
had any jurisdiction in this matter? Jim Kleinhans said he always submits 
plans such as this to Land Conservation and Jim Hulbert said Land 
Management has always followed their recommendations as they are the 
experts in these matters. Jim Hulbert recommends following their 
recommendations. Jim Kleinhans read an excerpt from Marty Engels, DNR in 
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Baldwin dealing with the impact downstream from the wetland if it is not 
treated properly. 

Mr. Ogden said at this point they are just creating the legal lot is the 
next step is things like erosion control. He said he also felt that this 
committee should have informed him that they were talking about their 
business and invited them to the meeting. He was informed this is the 
first time this matter has come before the committee for preliminary 
approval. 

Louie campbell stated he is not concerned with this company as they have a 
good track record. He felt the erosion concerns could be addressed by the 
ETZ committee. 

Frances said he has a site plan that has been reviewed by the city. The 
corporation will take care of cementing this area and the road is designed 
with catch-basins and the company is working with the DNR on a catch-basin 
for run-off from the cemented area. He felt when all that had been done it 
will be satisfactory. He said that historically the City of River Falls, 
in the ETZ, has shown a lot of concern and they have already approved the 
final map. 

Ruemmele said that tonight is preliminary and changes can be made. 
Although other groups and committees may have been satisfied, someone has 
to address the size and location of lots-which is this committees 
responsibility. 

Jim Hulbert said the fact that the City of River Falls has approved the 
final map is irrelevant as they have zoning jurisdiction but Pierce County 
has subdivision authority in that area. He felt the committees concerns 
and actions here are proper. 

Ruemmele clarified his motion to approve the major certified survey map 
presented by Frances Ogden, agent for Adolf J. and Jerold Halverson, in 
River Falls Township, with the condition they deal with the Land 
Conservation buffer between disturbed soils and wetland, and that the 
developer adheres and deals with the city of River Falls Planning 
Department on the zoning issues. 
Motion carried. 

The final approval will be placed on the agenda for the December 14th Land 
Management Committee meeting. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary major certified survey map, Laurence 
Murphy, agent for Pierce-Pepin Electric co-operative, Section 23, Trimbelle 
Township: 
Larry Murphy was present to present his preliminary map. He explained it 
is approximately 27 acres zoned business. A single lot was surveyed out of 
the parcel last year where a new business is currently being constructed. 
Cleary Building is interested in putting up a shop on lot 3, and someone is 
interested in lot 5 to develop about two years down the road. Pierce-Pepin 
said they felt they might as well develop the entire parcel currently zoned 
business. A stub easement off the town road is proposed to serve lots 3 & 
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4. There are some floodplain issues involved but lines have been added on 
the map to show those areas and they were developed by Stevens Engineering 
out of Hudson. What is basically here is an additional 7 lots created 
including the Pierce-Pepin facility lot that range from 2 acres up to 
almost 9 acres. He said there is good visibility where the field road 
meets Highway 63 which will serve lots S-8. 

Ruemmele asked which lots required committee reviewal. Murphy said all 
seven lots. It was established that soil tests for septic systems were 
not a concern of the committee tonight. 

Greg Gappa, County Engineer, questioned if there had been any thought given 
to extending the town road to the west? Murphy said there is no business 
zoning next door, its zoned ag. Discussion took place on location of the 
town roads in the vicinity and placement of roads serving these lots. 

Jim Kleinhans asked why the road wasn't taken all the way to lot 3 to 
eliminate the 66 foot easement, then lot 4 could just come out to the road. 
Murphy agreed that could be done. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve the preliminary major certified survey map 
presented by Larry Murphy, agent for Pierce-Pepin Electric, Trimbelle 
Township. Ruemmele said when Mr. Murphy comes back for final approval that · 
he supported changing the road to eliminate the easement. Murphy said he 
didn't feel it would be a problem. Second by Petaja, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on proposed project position for system analyst: 
Greg Gappa was present to present his proposal. He reviewed the written 
memo he had supplied to the committee explaining this position. The 
concept has already been approved by the Information Systems Committee. 
The proposal is for GIS analyst, a limited term position funded by GIS and 
assigned to the Data Processing Department and the County Engineer. The 
analyst would be responsible for developing the county database covering 
land use, land records, solid waste, tax records, land deeds, and 
information related to the geography of the County. They would work with 
the HP unix, ARC/Info, ARC/VIEW/ Autocad Novelle, SCO Unix, HPMPE and PICK 
software to startup and fully implement the Pierce GIS. The analyst would 
be under the direct supervision of the Pierce County Engineer for mapping 
and the Information Systems Director for work on all GIS related systems 
and projects and would conclude with a 6 month operational stabilization 
period after GIS is declared fully operational by the Information systems 
Committee. An estimate of actual time is 2 to 3 years from January 1995. 
At the end of that period the analyst would have trained those that would 
be using the system in the future so there would no longer be a need for 
their position. 

Kozak asked if this was considered a new position? Greg said it is an 
expansion of a program set up for Eric Felt but technically a new position. 

Jim Hulbert felt the person was needed but questioned one person working 
for two different departments as that has been a problem in the past. He 
also felt that the major portion of the work would be GIS related so that 
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person should be supervised by Greg rather than someone in data processing 
that isn't even a county employee but a contracted person. He felt that 
until a full-time data processing coordinator is hired, the supervision of 
the analyst should be Greg's responsibility. 

After lengthy discussion, motion by Petaja the Land Management Committee 
forward this to the Personnel Committee with the recommendation to approve 
this position as a Land Management position supervised by the county 
engineer, with the position lasting 36 months, with additional approval 
needed in order for it to last longer. Second by Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on user fees and reconnection fee: 
Rita explained that the user fees did not pass the county Board as there 
was a question on what the reconnection fee was for. She requested that 
Jim Hulbert be at the next County Board meeting when these issues are again 
discussed. · 

Discuss/take action on user fee ordinance to change junkyards to salvage 
yards and to add reconnection fees: 
Jim said that the wording of the fees could reflect that clarification but 
if the wording on these fees is changed to other than what is in the 
ordinance, the ordinance would have to be amended. Jim will check into it 
further. 

Old Business: 
~ita asked about the memo from Bill Thiel on the Gordon Ahlgren assessor 
plat that was mailed to them. Jim Hulbert explained the situation and said 
that Bill was going to write to the WI Attorney General for an opinion but 
doesn't know if he has heard back from him. 

Rita asked Greg about the support agreement voucher from the last meeting. 
Greg said it was for software support for the HP unix system, as it had 
never been purchased, so the bill was for "catch-up" and current support. 

New Business: 
George was concerned about computer purchases and questioned Greg as to 
what had been purchased. After brief discussion it was agreed to place 
discussing computers on the agenda for the December 14 meeting. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) %7J.3531 .. EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 • EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORm, WI !4f.,n 

There will be a Land Manaqe111e11t CoDittea :meeting on the 14th day 
ot December, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in tba 
eourthouc•~ Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.ll. .... 

7:10 p.m. -

Call to Order 
Ne¥t Keating Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-30-94 
SUrveyor• Report 
Approve vouchers 

Public Hearing for Ray Calep for a conditional usa 
perm.i t for three 13 o ft. auteur ham radio towers 
located in the NW-1/2 of the NW 1/4 of Section 19. 
RiV8r F~lls ~ownship 

Discuss/take action on Ray Galep conditional use 
permit. 

Con~inuation. o1! Herti.n Peterson Pu:blia Bear~ t~ 
a re-zone, Aq.riculture to BusinesG 1 SE-1/4 of SE-
1/4, section 15, Trimbelle Township to allow 
vahicle sales 

Discuss/take aeticn on Clean Fill sites, Hottman 
c=onstruetion, Highway 10 project, Sections 2.7 ancS. 
351 Ellsworth Township; Section 1, Hartland 
Town.~hip; and soeticn ,, Salem Townahip 

Discuss/take action on final major certified 
survey map, Frances oqden, agent tor Adolr J. 
Halverson and Jerold Halverson, section 7, River 
Fall~ Township 

Discuss/take action on zoning ordinance a~endma~t 
.:tor towers 

DisQUSS computers and computer options 

- Old Business 
If., Bul5iness 
Adjourn 

APPROVED , ~ _Q. ~ 

~002 
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-PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 

~·"ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
December 14, 1994 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Daf·e --...li...liY..,;;._-+-------
Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele Present: 

Others: See attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:07 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

December 28, 1994 
January 11, 1995 
January 18, 1995 - Joint SWMB and LMC 

Approve Minutes of 11-30-94: 

Motion by Petaja, second by Ruemmele to approve the minutes of the 11-30-94 
meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 

As there is no money left in the surveyors budget, no work is being done 
therefore there is no surveyors report. 

Approve Vouchers: 

Because of the late date of tonight's meeting, Chairperson Kozak said she 
had signed them last week. Formal motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to 
approve vouchers. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for Ray Galep for a conditional use permit for three 130 ft. 
amateur ham radio towers located in the NW-1/2 of the NW-1/4 of Section 19, 
River Falls Township: 

The public hearing notice was read by Chair Kozak as published. Mr. Galep 
was present to explain his request. He wants to erect 3-130 ft. tall 
towers that will be used exclusively for ham radio use. They will be at 
least 500 ft away from the nearest neighbors home, probably further. He 
said thereason for their height is that they will be part of a 160 meter 
array and he will be able to electrically steer the signal by feeding :aach 
respective tower in and out of phase. That is the resonant quarter-wave 
length for 1.9 megahertz. He also explained more of the technicalities of 
ham radio towers and wavelengths. He has talked to his neighbors and some 
concern was expressed that many more towers would be coming later. He said 

""""""" 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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that is not his intention, he knows exactly what he needs and will not be 
back asking for any more towers. One of the three towers will be used for 
a wind generator in the future. He said his neighbor to the west might 
possibly be interested in some very large wind towers also. Mr. Galep said 
he currently has a 170 ft. commercial tower on his parcel. The ham towers 
will be back further and will never be painted or lighted with one of the 
three towers having a 4 ft. base spread and the other two having an 18 11 

base spread. The existing tower has a 10 ft. base spread. 

Questions from Committee: 

Ruemmele asked what the "base spread" is and Mr. Galep said it is the width 
between tower legs at the base of the tower. Ruemmele also asked if there 
was any other practical use for these towers once they were up. Mr. Galep 
said they could be used in emergency communications, or he could put other 
antennas. on them to operate at other frequencies. He said they wouldn't be 
high enough for commercial use and he wouldn't allow other people to use 
these towers. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was opened. 

Louie campbell, River Falls Township - Asked who was notified of this 
public hearing? Was told adjoining property owners within 300 ft. were 
notified. Asked what the cost of the units being put up were. Galep said 
approximately $3,000 each. Louie Campbell told him if they come to over 
$10,000 that he would have to come to the River Falls Township planning 
commission to get a building permit. Louie said he was concerned about 
distance from lot lines and was assured they were the correct distance. He 
asked how the county would make sure these stayed amateur towers. Kozak 
told him conditions placed on the conditional use permit would not allow 
any other type of use and the permit would be reviewed every two years to 
make sure those conditions were being met. Campbell asked if other amateur 
radio operators would be able to use these towers like off a repeater. Mr. 
Galep said he didn't plan on putting any repeaters on these towers. The 
other existing tower would be more suitable since it is higher. He felt 
the Happy Valley Tower would be the best for that. Discussion ensued 
concerning ham radio operation at various wavelengths and bands and 
repeater towers. Campbell asked if a wind generator were added to a tower, 
would a change have to be made in the conditional use. Jim Kleinhans said 
that could be a condtion attached. 

' Jim Camber, River Falls Township arrived and Mr. Galep reviewed what had 
been discussed before he arrived. Camber was shown the site plan and where 
the towers would be sitting on Mr. Galeps property. Camber asked what he 
would see of the towers if he were to build on another lot he owns nearby. 
Mr. Galep said he would see the towers plainly. He asked if the towers 
were ever going to be lighted. Mr. Galep said only if the new airport is 
built near Hastings. Camber asked what the life expectancy was of the 
towers, would they be used for commercial purposes. Galep said 40 years 
and they were only for his own private ham radio use. 

Ruemmele asked to have the height of the towers clarified. In Jim 
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Kleinhans's staff report something was mentioned about 160 meters. Galep 
explained 160 meters is a frequency or wavelength and not the height of the 

tower. He then discussed wavelengths. 

Louie Campbell River Falls Township - Asked about 5-6 lots to the west 
that are build~ble. Would the towers prohibit the development of these 
lots? Galep said they should be set back far enough from the lot line so 
they wouldn't interfere. Camber asked about the style of the antennas 
placed on the towers. Galep said the tower is the antenna for two of the 
towers, the other may eventually have a dipole beam. Camber asked if these 
towers could cause TV, phone, or radio interference. Galep said it is 
possible but easy to correct by putting a choke on the phone or affected 
apliance. Petaja said normally the phone company would correct that free 
of charge. 

Galep said his general plan for the property is for him to build his home 
on the property. He does not plan to have a tower farm, will be building a 
Kentucky barn and over the next 5 years the towers will be insignificant to 
what the property looks like. Camber asked if Galep planned to build any 
more towers on his property. Galep said no. 

staff Report- Jim Kleinhans said he did asite visit and asked if beaming 
the signal up would lessen interference. Galep said what you seek is to 
put the signal up in the sky where it is bounced off the ionosphere and 
ends up great distances away. When they leave thetower they are headed 
up. Kleinhans asked if removing the dipole antenna on the existing tower 
would lessen interference. Galep said he would eventually be removing the 
dipole. . Kleinhans said he had a call today from Julie Sponsler regarding 
interference. Kozak said she had also been contacted by Ms Sponsler and 
she was concerned about the appraised value of her home being affected by 
TV and VCR interference. Galep said he had an engineer coming to help 
Linda Satre with interference and that he had tried to contact the 
Sponslers several times to help with their interference. Kleinhans said 
the towers met the setback requirements and since towers are a conditional 
use in the ag zone, he recommends approval. 

Motion to approve conditional use permit by Petaja, second by Ruemmele. 
Petaja said he had conditions to attach with the first being the set-back 
increased to the height of the tower so if they fall they will only fall on 
the owners property. Ruemmele said he didn't think they could be concerned 
about the set-back in anticipation of lot development, or other owners in 
the future. Decisions could only be made based on what is in existence 
now. Petajas second condition was that the towers be limited to the three 
specified and also that they never be used for commercial towers. Ruemmele 
asked if Galep was going to have a separate tower for the windmill. Galep 
said he has since dropped that idea and that one of the three towers will 
be used for wind use. Ruemmele said he wanted to add the condition that if 
Mr. Galep planned to use one of the towers for wind generation he come back 
to reapply for another conditional use. Ruemmele also asked if a condition 
would be appropriate for removing the dipole antenna from the commercial 
tower or if that could be defined in a motion to grant. Kozak said she 
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felt a time limit for removing the dipole was appropriate in a conditional 
use permit. Ruemmele felt it would be beneficial for getting along with 
the neighbors. Galep said he will eventually have the dipole antenna off 
after research is done, but didn't want to be under time limits. He felt 
since the existing tower the antenna is on has been permitted and is in 
compliance, he has the right to keep the antenna on it. Ruemmele said he 
felt the board could address this as their interest was in the non
proliferation of towers and with the dipole off the commercial tower it 
would create more space on that tower. Lengthy discussion took place 
concerning the removal of the dipole antenna and the length of time allowed 
to put all three of the towers up. Galep finally agreed that he could meet 
the 2-year deadline for dipole removal and Ruemmele added that as his final 
condition. 

Kozak reviewed the conditions for approval of Ray Galeps conditional use 
permit for three towers. They are: 1) set-back from the property line; 2}". 
limiting to 3-130 ft. towers specified; 3) not commercial in nature; 4) 
will re-apply before windmill is added; and 5) dipole antenna removed in 2 
years. Motion to grant with conditions carried. 

Continuation of Martin Peterson Public Hearing for a re-zone, Agriculture 
to Business, SE-1/4 of SE-1/4, Section 15. Trimbelle Township to allow 
vehicle sales: 

This was tabled from a previous meeting. Motion by Petaja to place back on 
the table for consideration, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. Martin 
Peterson was present. Kozak asked for staff comments. Jim Kleinhans said 
he had asked Corporation Counsel, Bill Thiel, for an opinion on spot zoning 
and the location of the dwelling in the business district. The ordinance 
reads that the residence must be over the business. Bill Thiel said in his 
opinion that means physically above the business which is not the case with 
Mr. Peterson, as his residence is not over his shop. Mr. Thiel also 
indicated that if this re-zone were granted it would be spot zoning. Based 
on this information, Kleinhans said he does not support the re-zoning of 
this parcel from ag to business. Mr. Peterson asked how Koller TV was 
allowed to be in existence. It was explained to him that business was in 
existence prior to when the zoning ordinance was adopted so it was 
grandfathered in. He then asked how the Hupperts could be allowed to 
operate their business from a trailer on Hwy 63. Kleinhans said he is 
presently working on that one and it is in violation. 

Motion by Petaja to deny re-zone based on staff recommendation, second by 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. Petaja asked if some type of conditional use 
could cover vehicle sales or if the original conditional use could be 
modified? Kozak felt it might be an avenue that could be pursued. Petaja 
advised him to contact Jim. He was also told that he had 30 days in which 
to apeal this decision. 

Discuss/take action on Clean Fill sites, Hoffman Construction, Highway 10 
project,Sections 27 and 35, Ellsworth TownshiP: Section l, Hartland 
Township: and Section 6, Salem Township: 
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Frank Laufenberg of Hoffman Construction was present to explain the 
request. He said Edwin Falkofske, Section 35, Ellsworth Township and 
Robert Webster, Section 6, Salem Township, are the only two sites being 
pursued tonight. Two more sites are pending at a later date. Mr. 
Falkofske has a barnyard that he wants built up and also his driveway 
widened. Mr. Webster has an old quarry site that he would like filled to 
turn into pasture. 

staff Report - Jim Kleinhans said he had made a site visit. At the Webster 
property he was concerned about the two sites south of the road. Mr. 
Laufenberg said they are not primary sites, that they were just entered 
because the landowner wanted them. Only 3-4 loads of dirt would be needed 
to stop the erosion at these two sites. The material would be from ditch 
cuts. Jim asked about drainage. Laufenberg said they would rip-rap the 
area of concern. Jim said he felt the quarry should be used as the primary 
site. On the Falkofske site Jim felt a berm should be put in where the ·· 
pole-shed will eventually be built and also asked about the culvert in the 
driveway being widened. Laufenberg said it would be no problem placing a 
berm by the building site and extending the culvert. 

The committee questioned when this work would take place and Laufenberg 
said in the spring. Motion by Ruemmele to send on to the Board of 
Adjustment with a recommendation for approval for a conditional use permit 
for a clean fill site on the Frank Falkofske property, Section 35, 
Ellsworth Township and the Robert Webster property, Section 6, Salem 
Township, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final major certified survey map, Frances Ogden, 
agent for Adolf J. Halverson and Jerold Halverson, Section 7, River Falls 
Township: 

Frances Ogden and Jerold Halverson were present. Chairperson Kozak said a 
letter had been received from Ruth Stern, Land Conservation, saying that 
they are now satisfied with the plans to protect the wetland area. Jim 
Kleinhans said there were a few minor changes to the CSM from Bob Sheffers 
office. Mr. Ogden said those had been taken care of. Motion by Ruemmele 
to approve the final major certified survey map from Frances Ogden, second 
by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on zoning ordinance amendment for towers: 

Chair Kozak said the committee members had been given a final draft of the 
amendment as written by Jim Hulbert with the tower heights incorporated 
into it. The changes made were in the title, the heights, the word 
"commercial" added concerning communication towers in the residential zone, 
and a paragraph added on wind-generation towers. Motion by Ruemmele to 
accept the language of the proposed zoning ordinance amendment and to send 
on to the County Board recommending approval for adoption, second by 
Sjostrom. 

Louie Campbell expressed concern over tower numbers needed for ham radio 
operation. Motion carried. Motion was clarified that approval was 

'II' 
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recommended pending legal review. 

Discuss computers and computer options: 

Greg Gappa was present. He reviewed the written memo he supplied to the 
committee earlier. He felt it was important to look at more than just the 
cost of the equipment involved. 

Kozak said there had been an ethical question on the way that data 
processing has been handled in the last year or so and there is a question 
on the amount of money being spent and.who the equipment is being bought 
from. 

Greg said his personal op~n~on is that an "in house" person is needed. He 
said he felt Dick is doing a good job and it would help to have a person o~ 
his caliber "in house" rather than on a contract basis. He felt in some 
instances it was good to contract out but in other instances s·omeone 
available on a daily basis is better. 

Petaja said a computer committee had been formed and he would recommend the 
LMC wait to see what they recommend. Motion by Petaja that Greg Gappa be 
directed to request a new CPU for the flawed chip in the Pentium from HP 
which they will replace free of charge, second by Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele to accept Greg Gappas report to the Land Management 
Committee on computers and computer options, second by Petaja. Motion 
carried. 

Old Business: 

Chairperson Kozak said Howard Christenson had called her and he will be 
submitting a petition for an ordinance amendment which would require a 
minimum lot size of 40 acres in order to build a house in Pierce County. 

She also mentioned that they had forgotten to mention the park fee to 
Frances Ogden while he was here. Petaja wasn't sure if a park fee was 
involved when the lots are in the ETZ. It will be checked into further by 
the Dept. of Land Management staff. 

Jim Kleinhans said that Bill Thiel had done a presentation to the Land 
Management Department staff on the Open Meetings Law. Annilee will compile 
that information and pass it on to LMC members. Bill had also said that 
rather than Old Business and New Business listed on the agenda they should 
be replaced with "Items for future agendas." Ruemmele asked how you would 
return to old business? Petaja said staff would have to tell the committee 
what items to "revisit." Ruemmele said he could think of some things he 
had brought up under old business that were minor. He was told that he 
would now have to contact the chairperson of the committee to get them on 
the agenda. 
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New Business: 

Chairperson Kozak said that she had indirectly spoken with Eric Johnson 
today and he will be notifying the office that agendas will no longer have 
to be reviewed by Corporation Counsel. 

Motion by Ruemmele to adjourn, second by Petaja. Motion carriedo 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

: I i 



7. 

8. 

9. 

10. 

11. 

12. 

13. 

14. 

15. 

16. 

17. 

18. 

19. 

20 • 
.J 

21. 

22. 

23. 

24. 



12/19/94 10:34 '0'715 839 8609 WELD,RILEY LAW J 

Dec 19·1994 10:22RM FROM Corp Counsel Pierce Co TO 17158398609 

PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 27J..3S31· EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFJCE (715) 273·3531 • EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI S40ll 

There ~ill be a Land Management Cg~ittea meeting on the 28th day 
of DGcQmber, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the Coun~y Board Room in the 
Courthouse~ Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.'m. 

7:l.O p.~. -

AGENDA 

call to order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approv• ~inutas of-12-14-94 

SANDY LANGER 

Public He~rins ~o• ~ re-zone request by Pau1 
Larson and Diamond Bluff TowtJ..Sh.ip I Aq. to 
Industrial, for a parcel of land located in the 
SE•l/4 of the sE-1/4. section 13, Diamond Bluff 
Township, fer a weldin~ shop~ recycling 
operatign~~ a~d pr=posed solid waste transter 
station. This is beinq done to correct a mapping 
error =ade by Diamond Bluff Townehip at the time 
Pierce County zoning was adopted by the township 

Diecusa/t~ke a~~io~ en Pa~l ~aon/D~amond Bluff 
Township ~e-zone 

Discusp/take action on complaints and alle~ad 
problems with th& eomprehansiva planning prooesa 

Update from Bill Weber on comprehensive pl~nninq 
process 

~ Discuss/take action on mapp1n; class for e~ployee 

Aqenda items for tuture meetings 

Motion to convene into ~losed session unaer WXS ss 
19.B5 (l){c)·which states: eonsidering 
employment, pro~otion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation data of any ~ublie employee 
over which tha qovern=ental body has juris~ict1on 
or exer~ises responaibil1ty--~gmpensation or 
e%11ployee 

Motion to reconvene into open session; 
discussftake action on closed session item 

Adjourn 

APPROVED ,~ Q ~ 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
\. CIDJ? n-:_ ... _... '"'""' n~ .. -1Ari Tto._....r..lr" 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
OEP.ARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
December 28, 1994 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja 

others: See attached list (Insert A) 

call to Order: 

Meeting called to Order by Chairperson, Rita Kozak at 7:07 P.M. 

Next Meeting Dates: January 11, 1995 
January 18, 1995 Joint 
February 1, 1995 

Aoproved Minutes of 12-14-94: Motion by Sjostrom to approve 
minutes of 12-14-94, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

7:, o P.M. - Public Hearing for a Re-zone Request by Paul Larson, Ag 
to IndustriaL SE-1/4 of SE 1/4, Section 13, Diamond Bluff Townshio 
for a welding shop, recycling operations and proposed solid waste 
transfer station. This is being done to correct a mapping error 
made by Diamond Bluff Township at the time Pierce County zoning was 
adopted by the tovmship: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice· as published. 
Larson was present to explain his request. 

Paul 

Larson advised that the property has been a body shop and garbage 
business for several years. He has his recycling licenses and 
wants to build an extension in the future for a transfer station. 

Petaj a wanted to know if the property met the setback requirements. 

Larson explained that a variance was obtained by the Board of 
Adjustment. 

Petaja reiterated that it was thought that the property was zoned · 
industrial all along. 

Larson verified. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. 

The Diamond Bluff Town Chairman, Roger Wentz, advised that he has 
no problem with the rezone. The Township thought that this area 
was zoned industrial all along. He explained that it was also 
assumed that the property was industrial when dealing with the 
prior zoning administrator. He did not realize that it was not 
industrial until he found out about the error from Jim. 

Hulbert advised that Larson has obtained all approvals from the 
DNR. 

Barringer wanted to know if it was a specific site that was 
industrial or a greater area. 

Larson indicated that it was a specific site. 

Bob Gibbons who is the trustee from Gibbons Trust wanted to know if 
there was a buffer in between and that all proper arrangements have 
been made. 

Larson stated that his business will all be enclosed. 

Hulbert advised that if this property is not rezoned that it will 
become a non-conforming use. 

Chairperson Kozak closed the public comment period. 

Discuss/take action on Paul Larson{Diamond Bluff Township rezone: 

Kleinhans reiterated part of the staff report which stated, among 
other things, that the Township intended this property to be 
industrial all along. He also stated that this particular business 
has been practiced since 1990. He recommends that the rezone take 
place. He also advised that no open storage should be granted on 
the property without a conditional use permit. 

Petaja wanted to know if it was a grandfather situation. 

Hulbert said that the property was purchased in 1988 therefore it 
was not grandfathered in. 

Petaj a wanted to verify if it was a pre-existing commercial 
building - the old County Shop. 

Larson stated that he bought the property from the County. 

Petaja just wanted to make sure that they make no mistakes about 
spot zoning. 
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Kleinhans indicated that it is appropriate zoning for this 
operation since a past mistake is being corrected. Larson is 
hoping in the future to build a new structure south of the existing 
pole building for a transfer station. 

Ruemmele wanted to know if it is a requirement from the DNR. 

Hulbert verified that it is. 

Motion by Petaja to approve the rezone from Agricultural to 
Industrial. Sjostrom seconded. Motion carried. 

Hulbert advised Larson that this is only a recommendation that will 
be passed on to the County Board next month. 

Discuss/take action on complaints and alleged problems with the 
comprehensive planning process: 

Hulbert referred to the letter that he sent regarding the concerns 
for the Comprehensive Planning Process (Insert B). He further 
indicated that the people's platform is unhappy on both sides. 
Some people feel that the CAC are pawns of the County and others 
feel that the CAC is too independent. Jim's opinion is that the 
plan was established by the County Board and that they set up the 
priorities and procedures. The CAC is doing a very good job. He 
feels that the plan is taking longer than expected but this is due 
to unprecedented citizen involvement. He believes that we should 
leave the CAC alone to let them do their job since they are doing 
such a good job, but we could possibly fine tune the process. 
Hulbert passed out a letter he received from Dr. c. H. Schlauderaff 
(Insert C). The CAC is doing a tough job because there is no 
statutory procedure to follow. He does not feel that we need to 
change their format alot. The complaints are on the fringe so the 
CAC must be in the center. It means the CAC is doing their job. 
The procedure is now going to the township level where they have 
three months to do what they want with the plan. The townships 
seem excited but a little confused and frightened. 

Ruemmele wanted to know if any correspondence was received after 
Hulbert's letter. 

Hulbert informed that he met with Ed Haas and·Ruth Stern. There 
was just a misunderstanding in terminology. There is a difference 
in the Zoning Ordinance and the Comprehensive Plan. The 
Comprehensive Plan is under a different Planning Statute than 
Zoning. He requested that if anyone had any problems or questions 
that they could talk to Rita Kozak or Jim Hulbert, or be at this 
public meeting and no one is here. 

Petaja indicated that he had spoken with some people and felt there 
were more concerns with Land Conservation than with Zoning. 
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Ruemmele stated that the allegations are not illegal,or improper. 
He feels that a copy of the Statute that applied to Comprehensive 
Planning should have been ·given out at the beginning of the 
process. 

Hulbert advised that he ran this by Bill Thiel, Corporation Counsel 
and that apparently another legal opinion is being sought. 

Tom Bengtson verified that it was a misunderstanding. 

Blaisdell advised that Ruth Stern, Ed Haas, and Bill Warner for 
Industrial Development discussed issues that they felt was 
relevant. He felt in listening to the speakers that they were 
under the impression that what came out of the CAC is what would go. 
into the Zoning Ordinance. He feels that we are not getting the 
word out that the CAC is to establish a plan based on citizen input 
and that it is a Land Use Plan not a County Ordinance. 

Kozak also feels that it is an educational problem. 

Blaisdell realizes that the concerns and issues brought out by the 
people are near and dear to their hearts and it is good that they 
express their concerns. They need to know that the CAC is not 
writing the ordinance. He indicated that the CAC sometimes looks 
beyond the process to see if what they plan is workable. There is 
some skepticism as to if the plan will look the same when it comes 
out as when it goes in. He realizes that the CAC puts the plan 
together the best that they can and then it goes to the Land 
Management Committee to be refine by putting the words in legal 
terms, etc. 

Ruemmele feels that the townboards feel that they are under the 
target for deciding future land. The timing to the plan is coming 
to a head. They need to know that we are not trying to convert the 
property or the value. He feels the people feel that this process 
has a permanence instead of step process over the next 20 years or 
so. 

Blaisdell indicated that they encourage attendance and input, but 
they have heard some negative comments and they need the support of 
the County Board. The CAC can try and help the citizens at the 
townboard, but they are not professions. He also believes that 
communication is a two way street. 

Kozak wanted to know if the townships want help. 

Hulbert stated that Martel and Spring Lake Townships want the 
process but they feel uncomfortable over the responsibility. 
Martell even made a new committee to go over the CAC plan. The 
townships are not governed under a statute as to the procedure they 
use in their meetings for the comprehensive plan, therefore they 
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can have public hearings or referendums, etc. whatever they want. 
The county professionals do not have too, but they can assist the 
townships with their portion of the plan. 

Lloyd Yanish, Board member for El Paso Township felt that the maps 
are inadequate. The townships need assistance and guidance. 

Kozak wanted to know if more maps can be provided. 

Hulbert stated that the CAC representative is suppose to be a 
liaison with the township. . That mapping has been talked about 
since the beginning. The map we gave out is the best map that we 
have until GIS comes further along. We do not have a base map yet. 
They can use platbooks for the property for assistance. 

Yanish felt that they would do better drawing this out on a 
platbook map. 

Hulbert indicated that our zoning maps are worse than what was sent 
to the townships. 

Jeff Holst felt that the problem is not with the property lines but 
with the topography {slopes-water, etc.). They need help in this 
area. 

Blaisdell thought the topography maps would be sent out. He has 
talked to folks and they·are willing to help out. The townships 
just need to set up a time with the people willing to help. They 
need to educate and put together a plan that is feasible with 
common sources. 

Hulbert stated that he would get a list from Extension and Soil 
conservation of professionals who can assist the townships and that 
maps will be sent out. He advised that the people from the 
townships cannot just look at the soil types, they also need to 
looks at transportation, economics, etc. 

Blaisdell said that the 5th is the deadline for sending the maps to 
the townships and the only map they have received is the map from 
Jim Hulbert. 

Hulbert said the maps are ready to go now. 

Petaja stated if the townships desire they can contact the LMC and 
the LMC will get them help. 

Kozak indicated that we should send out a list that lists the 
people who are willing to help and their expertise. 

? informed that no one knows where to start. 
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Ruemmele stated that township members should go to the next CAC 
meeting on January 11. Perhaps we can receive a list (cookbook 
guide) from Bill Weber as to what steps should be taken in the 
mapping process. 

Louis Campbell-River Falls Township, said that there are 1987 
aerial maps and the 1992 maps should be available by Ruth Stern but 
they maybe expensive. 

Petaja reiterated that we will get the maps out and a list of the 
technical people who can assist the Townships. 

Blaisdell stated tnat after the January 11th meeting the CAC 
representatives from each township will go out with the resources 
they can get together to assist the townships in their portion of 
the planning process. They can always use assistance and direction 
from the professionals. 

Hulbert indicated at one of the earlier meetings Ruth Stern and 
Louis Barber were there and that a second presentation was made at 
the last CAC meeting. 

Kozak stated that the people hear the presentation but they do not 
know how to use it until they are in the process and understand it 
better. · 

Blaisdell confirmed that they did not disregard any of the 
presentations but that there was so much information to absorb. 
Now that they have reviewed other ideas and information and have 
gained more knowledge they are ready to again listen to· other 
professionals to reiterate old information or provide new 
information which will now be more meaningful and helpful. 

Hulbert felt that there was no problem and that he is sure that the 
County professionals would be glad to help. 

Ruemmele felt there needs to be uniformity and wanted to know if 
there is a step procedure to assist in going about the process - a 
tried and tested approach. 

Weber stated that he can get a simple procedure drafted. 

Holst felt that the Geo survey was better than the County. It is 
a simple map with elevations showing the steepness of the land and 
run-offs etc. 

Hulbert explained that we have maps in our office. He feels that 
it is important to understand that the mapping plan is the 
townships individual responsibility as they requested, and that 
they cannot expect the county professionals to hold their hand. 
All County Staff will be willing to help them. Also, there is not 
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enough open communication therefore there is misconception. 

Update from Bill Weber on comprehensive planning process: 

Weber states that the county is polarized nearly on every issue. 
The step of the direct involvement of the townships is needed or 
there would be no grassroots support. He feels that the last 6 to 
9 months has raised the consciousness of the CAC and that they see 
the background, interrelationships and problems now to bring to the 
townships who weren't or haven't been involved. He does not feel 
that the work conducted by the CAC is being thrown away since they 
have developed the Land Use Districts, policies and so on, 
therefore the essence of the plan. There are three roles: the role 
of the CAC, the role of LMC and the role of the County Board. He 
wonders how the plan will evolve in the manner of what will be 
used: the work of the CAC, the work of the Townships, the work of 
the Land Management Committee and County Board or will something be 
comprised somewhere in between. Will there be a discussion of the 
controversy with the Townships and problems and will it go back to 
them. 

Ruemmele feels that the there is confusion between the towns roles 
and the CAC's. He feels that the CAC members should be the 
experts, since they have acquired the knowledge. 

Weber feels that the CAC members need to go to the Townships and 
help them. 

Petaja interjected that the County will be there to call upon for 
assistance. 

Weber hopes that the CAC members has been paying attention and can 
coach the townships. 

Kozak stated that the maps need to include the goals and policies. 

Weber stated that the critical issues need to be reviewed and to 
analyze the key factors of the reports. 

Ruemmele feels the procedure needs to be sorted down and made 
coherent for the townships to understand. 

Weber hopes that the process is not optimized on the short term 
gain of individuals but planned for the grandchildren and so on 
which would include the water quality, road traffic, economy etc. 
It is up to the 17 members of the CAC to communicate to the local 
level. 

Ruemmele stated that the townships need to remember and not be 
confused that Farmland Preservation, woodland, and River Districts 
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and how they are regulated are passed down to us by the State 
Regulations. 

Weber stated that would also include floodplain, shoreland and 
wetlands. The things that are mandated should be mapped. They 
need to know where the control of the state is and key those 
problems. 

Hulbert feels that the townships should not get involved in the 
state and Federal mandates. This should be an overlay or subset. 

Weber states that he would be attending more meetings than what he 
is contracted for. He does not think that he will be needed at the 
4th round of public meetings if he works with the townships. The 
CAC already has his opinions on the issues and should be able to do 
the meetings on their own. He cannot work with the townships on a 
one to one basis - 17 meetings. This issue will be discussed 
later. 

Petaja said to put it on the next meeting agenda. Possibly four or 
five townships can have a meeting together so that Weber can give 
his expertise. 

Weber feels that he would like to talk to the townships personally 
to back the CAC members. He will go to the meetings within the 
scoop of the budget. He does not want to drive too far because of 
the mileage cost factor. 

Ruemmele stating we will obtain a list of the professionals for 
resource purposes and Bill Weber will put together the mapping 
process. These issues will be agenda items for the next meeting. 

Hulbert stated that is what the January 11 meeting is for. He also 
stated that Weber has been more than generous with his time. We 
need to take a careful look at the number of meetings that there 
are left and when reviewing Weber's possible adjustment in meetings 
attendance schedule we should also note that if Weber attends more 
meetings than he was contracted for that we may have to look at 
compensating him for his time. He again emphasized the wonderful 
job, excluding the controversy, that the CAC members are doing. 

Weber handed out the up to date handouts of the plan. 

Discuss/take action on mapping class for employee: 

Annilee Cain requested direction on if she should take a mapping 
class from the University of Wisconsin - River Falls. The mapping 
class is a prerequisite for taking a class on GIS mapping 
(ARC/INFO). She would need to take work hours to go to the class, 
but would make up her time. The class is from 9:25 to 10:25 
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Tuesdays and Thursdays. She would then take the ARC/INFO class in 
the Fall Semester of 1995 and possibly, if needed, a more intense 
computer class. She obtained direction on these classes by 
contacting the Geography Department at the University in River 
Falls. She will not be taking the lab that goes along with this 
class since this would be additional hours. The mapping class 
could help assist in the mapping of rezones done in the office. 
The ARC/INFO class would also help Cain with understanding in 
developing the application forms. 

Petaja thought that is want the GIS/Analyst would be doing. 

cain advised that this Analyst would be taking care of the 
programming for mapping, etc. and that she would be taking the 
information to put together application forms, such as sanitary 
permits, land use permits, etc. 

Kozak advised that the mapping class is not that helpful, but that 
she feels that if the Department of Geology has it for a 
prerequisite for the ARC/INFO that cain should take it. 

Petaja wanted to know how the Department Head feels since there is 
no staff report and since Cain would be leaving the office during 
working hours. He does not want this to interfere with the office 
work flow. 

Hulbert advised that he feels that it is a good idea, because then 
cain would be able to back up Greg Gappa. He also stated that he 
has trust in Cain that she will complete all areas of her work and 
would not jeopardize the office. 

Petaja felt the classes were okay, but that Cain should bring the 
issue up again before the Committee before she takes her next class 
which would be the ARC/INFO Class next Fall. 

Motion by Ruemmele that Annilee cain can take the Cartography 
(mapping class) the Spring Semester of 1995 with adjusted work 
hours, seconded by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for next meatings: 

1. Discussjtake action on possible rearrangement of Bill Weber, 
BRW's schedule for attendance at planning meetings and that if 
additional meetings are scheduled, the additional costs that 
would possibly incur to Bill Weber, BRW. 

2. Discussjtake action on the Code revisions for ILHR 83. 

Motion to convene into closed session by under WIS SS 19.85(1) (c) 
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which states: considering employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility 
compensation of employee: 

Motion to convene into closed session by Sjostrom, seconded by 
Petaja. 

Motion to reconvene into open session: 

Motion to convene into open session by Ruemmele, seconded by 
Sjostrom. 

Discuss/take action on closed session item: 

Motion to approve the Administrative Assistance's request for an 
increase to step five based on past precedence and based on the 
fact of supervision of employees and administrative position by 
Ruemmele, seconded by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Adjourn: 

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Petaja, seconded by Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M. 
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i>IERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 533 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 11th day 
of January, 199,, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 12-28-94 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on Clean Fill Sites, Hoffman 
Construction (Highway 10 project), agent for Del 
Hague, SE-1/4 of SW-1/4, Section 26, Ellsworth 
Township; agent for James Wahrenbrock, NE-1/4 of 
SE-1/4, Section 35, Ellsworth Township; agent for 
Gary Bauer, SW-1/4 of NE-1/4 and NE-1/4 of NW-1/4, 
Section 1, Hartland Township 

Discuss/take action on Comprehensive Planning 
Process, including possible involvement of 
Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission 

Discuss/take action on possibile rescheduling and 
rearrangement of Bill Weber, BRW's, schedule for 
attendance at planning meetings and if additional 
meetings are scheduled, the additional 
compensation to him 

Discuss/take action on code revision of ILIHR 83 

Discuss/take action on requesting permission to 
refill Department of Land Management Administrator 
position 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND l\JANAGEIVIENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land }1anagement Committee meeting on the 11th day 
of January, 1994, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 12-28-94 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Discussjtake action on Clean Fill Sites, Hoffman 
Construction (Highway 10 project), agent for Del 
Hague, SE-1/4 of SW-1/4, Section 26, Ellsworth 
Township; agent for James Wahrenbrock, NE-1/4 of 
SE-1/4, Section 35, Ellsworth Township; agent for 
Gary Bauer, SW-1/4 of NE-1/4 and NE-1/4 of NW-1/4, 
Section 1, Hartland Township 

Discuss/take action on possibile rescheduling and 
rearrangement of Bill Weber, BRW's, schedule for 
attendance at planning meetings and if additional 
meetings are scheduled, the additional 
compensation to him 

Discuss/take action on code revision of ILIHR 83 

Discuss/take action on requesting permission to 
refill Department of Land Management Administrator 
position 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

APPROVED ~ Q -2o 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
January 11, 1995 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom 

Others: See attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:04 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

January 18 - Joint Meeting 
February 1 - Land Management 
February 23 - Land Management 

Approve Minutes of 12-28-94: 

Motion to approve minutes of 12-28-94 by Petaja, second by 
Sjostrom. Motion carried 

surveyors Report: None 

Approve Vouchers: 

Motion to approve vouchers by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Clean Fill Sites, Hoffman Construction 
(Hwy 10 project), agent for Del Hague, SE-1/4 of SW-1{4, Section 
26, Ellsworth Township; agent for James Wahrenbrock, NE-1/4 of 
SE-1/4, Section 35, Ellsworth Township; agent for Gary Bauer, SW-
1/4 of NE-1/4 and NE-1/4 of NW-1{4, Section 1, Hartland Township: 

Frank Laufenberg representing Hoffman Construction. He explained 
that for Del Hague there were two proposed sites that would 
handle about 10,000 yds on each site •. He explained this property 
is located at Cty DO and Hwy 10, with one site on the triangular 
piece and the other site on a 2-1/2 acre area across the road. 
Drainage will be maintained. All the pine trees on the high area 
will not be touched and the trees on the bottom will be harvested 
and marketed. The next site is owned by James Wharenbrock at Cty 
D and Hwy 10. His field is on the right side of 10 towards 
Ellsworth. It is in CRP. Jim Kleinhans said that he had spoken 

"""""""' 
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to Bob Hendrickson of the ASCS today and that 
subtraction of soil is permitted on CRP land. 
not be used as a clean-fill site. Laufenberg 
would not be used then. 

no addition or 
This site could 

said that site 

The Gary Bauer property had two sites proposed. Site AA is 
where Hwy 10 turns and heads east on 510th St. There is a 
natural hill to the left that he wants blended in so he can farm 
the area. Drainage will be maintained. It should handle about 
10,000 yds. Site BB is directly north of there at 410th Avenue 
and Highway 10 where aproximately 20,000 yards is proposed to go. 
There is an old building site and Hoffman will clean up the site 
and fill it in, with the exception of one small shed. The 
topsoil will be stripped off and replaced. 

Staff Report - Jim Kleinhans said he supported the clean-fill 
sites except for the Wahrenbrock site which is in CRP. He was 
also concerned about the vision being maintained at these 
intersections. Laufenberg said DOT would never allow vision to 
be obstruct.ed so it would not be a problem. A question was 
raised about the burying of the buildings at the Bauer Site. 
Laufenberg was told that anything hazardous in the buildings and 
any demolition debris couldn't be buried and some things can't be 
burned. Kristi Otterson should be consulted as to how those old 
buildings could be destroyed. 

Motion by Petaja to approve sending the two Bauer sites and the 
two Hague sites onto the Board of Adjustment for a public hearing 
with the stipulation that the buildings are checked for hazardous 
materials. Second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take Action on Comprehensive Planning Process, Including 
Possible Involvement of Mississippi River Regional Planning 
Commission: 

Petaja said he had been at .a Land Conservation Meeting and some 
members of that committee, Ray Anderson, Rob Chambers, Bernard 
Armbruster, had concerns about the comprehensive planning 
process, was the contract being adhered to, they were worried how 
the CAC was proceeding. They were also concerned about the 
technical advice that was available to the townships on mapping. 
They didn't feel the townships were qualified or equipped to do 
that. Petaja said he explained that technical advice is 
available through Land Management, Extension, and Land 
Conservation. Kozak said she had spoken with Greg Flogstad of 
MRRPC and he had sent her a copy of a plan they had done for a 
township near LaCrosse and it looked like a good document. He 
said they were willing to help but were wondering about the scope 
of our expectations. He would need more details if they were to 
assist and. then there is always the question of compensation. 
Kozak also spoke to Bill Weber today but had forgotten to mention 
to him that MRRPC may get involved in the process. She advised 
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Bill that there was misinformation between some of the CAC 
members and the township, that some CAC members were not working 
with the townships, making the townships feel lost. She asked 
him if he would be willing to come to the County Board Meeting on 
January 31 and he said he would. Staff was directed to call Bill 
Weber and check with Sandy Langer to see if he could be added to 
the agenda for that meeting. Kozak said she would talk to Bill 
Weber about MRRPC's involvement. 

Petaja said some of the questions asked by Land Conservation are 
answered in the latest update on the plan from Bill Weber. 

Kozak questioned, whether Regional Plannings involvement will make 
the whole process clearer or more muddled. Petaja felt they 
could be used as another technical asset to help the townships. 
He said he didn't envision them doing surveys, just takeing what 
has been done so far, helping the townships put it into a plan, 
and helping them with the mapping. 

Discuss/take Action on Possible Rescheduling and Rearrangement of 
Bill Weber, BRW's. Schedule for Attendance at Planning Meetings 
and if Additional Meetings are Scheduled, the Additional 
Compensation to Him: 

Kozak said she thought that since Bill Weber is already involved, 
he should be the one to attend more township meetings rather than 
getting MRRPC involved. Petaja said if Bill had time he would 
certainly like to see him at more meetings, that perhaps the 
townships could meet in groups so he could address several at one 
time, and that MRRPC could also come up and help. 

Sjostrom said if the townships grouped together it would be 
easier for Bill. Petaja said townships would have to correlate 
their mapping to make sure that zones match, although he expected 
95% of the townships will probably be zoned ag. 

Discussftake Action on Code Revision of ILHR 83: 

Kleinhans passed out a document from the WCCA meeting he had 
attended last November which included concerns of Zoning 
Administrators concerning the revision of ILHR 83 and a memo from 
an ETN session he had attended last week. He said a final draft 
will be available by this summer with January 1996 the target 
date to incorporate these revisions. The revisions are 
performance based and they are also going to look at trying to 
get vendors to develop new markets for new systems. Training 
would also be increased. Those formulating the revisions felt it 
could be a model ordinance that other states might want to look 
at. He would like the information reviewed and perhaps something 
could be drafted at a later date. Kozak directed staff to put 
this back on the agenda for the February 23 LMC meeting. 
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Discuss/take Action on Requesting Permission to Refill Department 
of Land Management Administrator Position: 

Motion by Petaja to request the Personnel Committee advertise and 
refill the position of Department of Land Management 
Administrator. Second by Sjostrom, motion carried. Petaja said 
he would attend the Personnel Committee meeting on Friday to 
relay this information to them. Kozak said she had already 
requested it be put on their agenda in anticipation of this 
action being taken by LMC tonight. 

Agenda Items for Future Meetings: 

Kozak said we should address the fee schedule at the next 
meeting, as Rich wanted to talk about. Dick Wilhelm said he 
would to see it back on the LMC agenda as well. 

Kleinhans said in July of 1995 the Chairman of the Board of 
Adjustment's term will be over. How is it refilled? Kozak said 
that position is refilled by appointment by Chairman of the 
County Board. 

Items for Joint Meeting Agenda: 

1. Land Management Administrator position 
2. Budgets 
3. Department priorities 

Petaja didn't feel that priorities should be a probiem as 
defining them was for the administrator's position. Those 
positions in the office that are filled now are for specific 
areas, so priorities for them should already be established. 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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.-~;)TJI:~IT"""i VVISCONSIN 
LAND lV1ANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

(715) 273-3531- EXT. 232 
PL5.d'~:"'JING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
~:?.0. BOX 647 
:ZLLSWORTH~ VVI 54011 

There \·Till be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce County Land Management 
COifuui ttee and the Solid Waste Management Board on Wednesday, 
January 18, 1995, at 7:00 p.m., in the County Board Room, 
courthouse 1 Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Cali to order 
- Approve minutes of 10/19/94 
- Set next meeting date 

Discuss department budgets 

- Discuss department priorities and objectives 

- Discuss/take action on requesting to refill Dept. 
of Land Management Administrator position 

- Discuss/take action for direction to the Department 
of Land Management staff during the absence of 
Administrator 

- Discuss update of the Recycling Facility and Goodhue 
County negotiations 

- Agenda items for next meeting 

- Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNT·Y WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & REC<)RDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX 647 . 
. ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

JOINT LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE AND SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 
MEETING 

Members ·present:. Don Johnson, Roman. Peterson, Barry Barringer, 
Steve Schoeder, Opal Darr, Andrea Wieland, Greg Engeset, George 
Petaja, Rich Ruemmele 

Others Present: Bill Schoeder, Gladys Johnson, Jim Hulbert, Jim 
Kleinhans, Kristi ·otterson, Annilee Cain 

The meeting was called to order at 7:04 by Chairperson Rita Kozak. 

Motion was made to approve the minutes of 10/19/94 meeting by Don 
Johnson, seconded by Opal Darr, motion carried. 

Next Meeting Date: April 12, 1995 at 7:00 p.m. 

Discuss Department Budgets: 

Recycling Center Budget: The percentage used is 98.4. $819.57 was 
put into the wrong account. This amount should have gone into the 
Solid Waste Management Board for the Receptacles for Recycling. 
There is· approximately $3, _000 worth of expenses still to come out 
of the 1994 budget, which will ·still give us a balance of 
approximately $1,500. 

Steve Schoeder advised that transportation and maintenance were 
increased so we should be in good shape for 1995. 

Clean Sweep Budget: Only used 28.7 percent of this budget which 
will be carried over to 1995. 

Solid Waste Management Board Budget: The $819.57 mentioned in the 
Recycling Budget will be taken out of this account, plus another 
$160.00. The balance of this account will be about $1,700.00 for 
year end. 

Zoning Budget: The percentage is 79.8. The comprehensive plan is 
coming out of the Other Professional Services line item for this 
account and also from the County Planner account. Approximately 
another $4,500 will be coming out of this account. There will 
still be about $15,000 left at year end. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



Ruemmele wanted to know why there still are expenses not being 
subtracted from this account. 

Cain advised that there still are 1994 expenses that were received 
after the approval of vouchers which will be expended next month. 
The timing of the submission delays the process of payment. 

Petaja wanted to know why there is a minus balance for longevity. 

Schoeder advised that the County Clerk deals with this account. 
There could be many reasons for the minus balance but it could be 
that someone went over the 15 years employment with Pierce County 
which would raise the longevity. This could have happened when Bev 
Bierbrauer started with Land Management who has been with the 
County for some time. 

County Planner Budget: Nothing further will be coming out of this 
account for the year 1994. The 15 month payment; has ended with the 
Comprehensive Plan to BRW. We just have the base pay of 
approximately $14,900 to pay off in 1995 after the contract plan 
has been completed. 

Uniform Numbering Service Budget: This is a reimbursable account 
which goes into a revenue account during the year. 

GIS Budget: Nothing else will be coming out of this account. This 
account is a carryover account. 

County Surveyor Budget: The surveyor billed out early. There was 
a payment that went to the Highway Department in the amount of 
approximately $4,000. This is not shown since it is another County 
Office. Cain does not know yet how exactly this works and will 
discuss the matter with Julie Brickner. 

Darr wanted to know what Telephone and Telegraph is. 

Cain does not know since it has never been used. 

Discuss Department Priorities and Objectives: 

Cain advised that the last priorities she remembers per the minutes 
was the Recycling Facility and the Comprehensive Plan. The Flood 
Plan issue was excluded. 

Kozak advised that the Comprehensive Plan is progressing. The maps 
have gone out to the Townships which are suppose to be working on 
drawing the maps up, which will be brought back to the citizen's 
Advisory Committee meeting in April. 

Darr discussed the Martell meeting and felt that someone should 
have been at the Martell meeting to help them. 
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Kozak advised that the Citizen Advisory Committee member from 
Martell has been sitting in on the CAC meetings. That person 
should have gotten all the information and training at the CAC 
meetings. 

Darr said some clarification was needed as to Farmland and Farmland 
Preservation and other issues. 

Petaja stated that two people were suppose to be there and he was 
one of them arid that he got tied up and could not make it. 

Kleinhans indicated that he talked to Ron Anderson and agreed to go 
to the meeting on January 31st. 

Ruemmele advised that Bill Weber from BRW did a fair job of putting 
together a guide with resources to apply to the maps. He agrees 
with Kozak. A certain amount of assistance was contracted into the 
overall plans with Bill Weber. He does not have enough contracted 
time left to make all the meetings separately with the townships. 
The members of the citizen's Advisory Committee have had training 
at the meetings and guidelines were made to follow. 

Darr felt that it causes animosity with the County. She feels that 
they need someone there to answer the questions to clear up unclear 
issues. There were a lot of questions asked. 

Ruemmele stated that the County is running a pretty narrow line 
because he is getting readings from other townships where the 
Department is acting awfully heavy handed about this planning 
process. He would not want to be there unless invited and only 
give advise when asked. 

Darr clarified that she did not mean advise, but to answer the 
questions to clear up some issues. 

Kozak stated that Bill Weber and all the Departments have made 
available their telephone numbers and what resources are available. 
Nobody is going to have all the answers and that is why staff is 
going to be there to answer them. They would still have had 
questions eyen if Petaja or Kleinhans would have been there. 

)!: 

Ruemmele agrees that being on the CAC does not make the members 
experts but they have had the training to assist the townships. 

' Darr interjected that the CAC members was there, but their township 
has some pretty intelligent people and they have some tough 
questionse 
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Ruemmele feels that the Department will get a lot of contact that 
they did not have when the comprehensive plan began since the plan 
is now out in the townships. The Land Management Committee has 
been working with Bill Weber to rearrange or purchase more time if 
available, but no decision has been made to date. 

Kozak stated that Bill Weber wants to see what progress the 
township is making and how they are doing before he schedules any 
individual or joint meetings with any townships. 

Kozak brought up the Goodhue County Contract for a 3rd priority and 
objective. This contract is currently in the attorneys hands. 

Discuss/take action on requesting to refill the Department of Land 
Management Administrative Position: 

Kozak stated at the last Land Management Committee meeting they 
recommended that the position be refilled. They went to Personnel 
on Friday and it was put on hold for 30 days. 

Schoeder advised that they felt that the Solid Waste Management 
Board should have some input on refilling the position. They again 
wish to take a look at the position and look at reorganization 
within the Department and possibly have Solid Waste go on its own 
and not be under Land Management. 

Kozak wanted to know who decides, such as if the Solid Waste 
Management Board passes to refill the position, then who decides. 

Schoeder stated the ultimate decision would remain with personnel. 
But he wants the Committees/Boards to reevaluate the position and 
department before they make a move. 

Ruemmele wanted to know the procedure that will be taken in 
determining a conclusion regarding this· issue. 

Schoeder wants the matter to be discussed with the Solid Waste 
Management Board on its own, then again discuss the issue together 
if needed in a joint meeting. He realizes that the Land Management 
Committee has already passed the motion to refill the position. 

Ruemmele stated that he just does no~ wish to see another 30 day 
extension with personnel in making a decision. 

Kozak advised as to the reasons for the Land Management Committee 
passing the motion, such as the overlap of people and that the 
office works well because every one can cover for every one else. 
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we have made a collective effort which has been working very well. 

Another person is needed there, if it is to refill the 
administrator position, or create another position. People from 
the public and the County Board are saying that the code cannot be 
enforced so erratically. The Land Management committee cannot deal 
with comments and complaints as well as do the duties they are 
currently doing. Therefore, personnel in some role is needed. An 

. important administrator duty is being a buffer for the rest of the 
Department and allows some of the rest of the Departments work to 
get done a lot faster and a lot easier. We lost the history that 
Hulbert had with the Department and with a lot of new people in the 
office trying to work effectively. The buffering aspect and the 
public relations aspect still need to be looked at and she hopes 
that these issues will be looked at by the Solid Waste Board. 

Wieland wanted to know if we are considering more than one person. 

Kozak does not know but she knows something needs to be done. 

Darr feels that the position should still be reevaluated. 

Petaja stated that there has already been one instance this evening 
where the Department Head would have clarified a situation, which 
is the Martell issue. If we would have had a Department Head he 
would have coordinated something. Someone is needed to lead the 
Department because there are several separate operations going, 
such as Gr'S, Solid Waste and Land Management (Zoning-Planning) • 
GIS is not just data processing, it has a lot more to it. He would 
like the position filled. He thinks we need a leader. 

Barringer wanted clarification about the erratic enforcement. 

Kozak advised enforcement of the zoning code. 

Darr feels that we need a job description set. Nothing has passed 
to date. 

Ruemmele agrees that we need to refill the position because we have 
a much more efficient administration of similar functions, such as 
the efficiency of coordination of staff in dealing with the zoning 
code, GIS, land uses, planning program uses. He feels that there 
are the right people in the right places with regard to the job 
descriptions and how they are arranged. If the Department is 
split we would have to have two administrators (department heads) 
and we would have to fill those caps that would happen if we 
separate the job functions underneath them. 
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Schoeder stated that DMG has the job description now and he does 
not know where it came from. 

Hulbert stated that more than a year ago the Solid Waste Management 
Board and the Land Management Committee passed a job description 
and forwarded it on to Personnel with a recommendation that it be 
approved. Personnel never approved it. Just recently they met to 
talk about Gappa's job description. There was a job description 
but personnel never passed it. We documented our duties to DMG 
with an ultimate goal to develop a position description, which he 
feels will be similar to the one that the personnel committee would 
not pass. 

Hulbert stated enforcement is not as erratic now when comparing 
enforcement now with six years ago. Six years ago they gave 
permits that no one ever heard of before. They allowed everything, 
such as building in the floodplains to giving non specified use 
permits. Those people, who obtained the permits, have invested 
time and money in getting an establishment started under this kind 
of illegal permit. The County should have never issued those 
permits. He feels that the County has not been erratic. There 
have been letters to the editor or to the office complaining that 
no one gets a break any more. The Department and Committees have 
taken great pains to enforce the code, therefore he does not feel 
that we currently have erratic enforcement. 

Schoeder agrees with Hulbert and wants to know where erratic 
enforcement is coming from. 

Petaja feels that it is not a reflection on the department it is a 
reflection that some people are getting caught and some people 
aren't. The ones who are getting caught are saying "how come my 
neighbors are doing this and I am getting jacked up for it". This 
is the erratic part of it. It is investigating this complaint and 
not getting to some other complaint. 

Kleinhans stated that he looked at the pamphlet the Department has 
on Wisconsin County code offices with regard to how many zoning 
administrators, zoning assistants, and sanitary inspections there 
are and feels that the committees should.look at them. It shows 
that roughly 1/2 of the counties have sanitary inspectors, a 3rd to 
1/2 have planners or directors and another 3rd to 1/2 have a zoning 
assistant. Since we are considered an urban county and a part of 
the metropolitan area and since we are going through a 
comprehensive management plan now, we need someone with planning 
experience. Right now he is fielding questions that would have 
normally been directed to Hulbert, which is taking away time from 
his job and he does not have the back ground to be dealing and 
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answering some of the questions. He also looked at the annual 
reports for the last few years and the amount of overtime that was 
being put in with a fully trained and complete staff. Now we are 
looking at a semi-trained or relatively new staff and if we are not 
up to a complete staff how much overtime will we be putting in this 
year. When people are working overtime people get excessively 
stressed, which reflects on the job getting done, and morale 
sometimes tends to falter. These reasons are why he feels that the 
position should be filled. 

Engeset wanted to know if Hulbert felt one person is capable of 
handling it. 

Hulbert felt it was obvious that the Department worked very well in 
the past. In looking at the minutes of the meetings, an enormous 
amount of time and energy has been spent in the last few years 
debating on whether to split the department. The Department two 
years ago did a very exhausted study analyzing staff, staff hours, 
overtime, the number of permits, efficiency, and comparing issues 
to similar counties and the Department exceeded the average. This 
is a 30 page study that is somewhere in the Department. 

Schoeder brought up the composting facility which he felt took most 
of Hulbert's time. He felt more time could have been spent in 
zoning or updating the ordinances. If Solid Waste would have been 
separate on its own that it could have been accomplished faster. 

Hulbert stated back then there was not a Solid Waste Manager. The 
zoning staff did not do Solid Waste work, that is why they hired a 
Solid Waste Manager. If Hulbert did not do the work it did not get 
done at all. 

Darr feels that Solid Waste and Land Management is entwined 
together and that it is more efficient if we get the department 
staff working together than separating them. 

Schoeder feels that in getting something done (instead of going 
through all the committees they go through) that Solid Waste would 
function better as a single unit. Maybe more could be done. 

Darr felt maybe they should go back to the Solid Waste Board not 
going through the Land Management Committee. 

Petaja does not feel much of Solid Waste goes through Land 
Management. 

Ruemmele feels that this is where private businesses go bankrupt 

Schoeder feels that Solid Waste hasn't gotten very far. 
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Barringer feels that personnel and the two committees should agree 
on a current job description before they advertise for the 
position. 

Hulbert with regard to Solid Waste not getting very far brought up 
the fact that they were within days of signing the contract for the 
compost facility and through no fault of the County, the vendor 
pulled back. The County then went to the attorney to see if they 
could sue the vendor because they negotiated in bad faith. It was 
the opinion of the legal department from Madison that we had a 
50/50 percent change of recovering money from this vendor and they 
did not think that it was worth our effort to sue them in court. 
This shows that the County has worked hard and many hours and that 
things have been accomplished in Solid Waste. 

Kozak stated that this item will be put on the agenda for Solid 
Waste on the 25th of January. 

Discuss /take action for direction for the department of land 
management staff during the absence of administrator: 

Cain just wanted to know what we should do from now on. Hulbert 
would handle things and sign documents · which currently are not 
being done or signed. Should someone from the office be designated 
to do certain thinks . such as Gappa, or someone else, to sign 
documents, etc until we hire someone or should we go directly to 
Kozak and have her sign the documents. 

Ruemmele stated that we should check with Sorenson or Wilhelm to 
see if there is a County Policy. 

Discuss uodate of the Recycling Facility and Goodhue County 
Negotiations: 

Schoeder stated that Otterson has to just accomplish a few more 
things regarding the plans for the building. They are still 
looking for a site to build on. They figure they will be finished 
within a couple of months. They are going to get some rough 
estimates on cost as soon as Otterson is done with a couple of more 
things to get a rough idea as to what the building will cost. We 
are not far off, but site less at this time, but they have a great 
plan. 

Darr said that Solid Waste will be doing the building and the 
finance committee is going to decide where we are going to put it. 

Schoeder feels that we should have a place by June. 
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Wieland commended Kristi on all her extra work including after 
hours to create the plan that we have. She has done an outstanding 
and great job and they would not have been-able to do it without 
her. 

Schoeder stated that Bili Schoeder has offered to build a facility 
for us and lease it back to us since they have the land, but it is 
something that has to be discussed as a committee. The original 
building on the land would not do. 

Kozak stated that Kristi informed her that we have a contract back 
from Goodhue County and a summary from Bill Thiel. Kozak will be 
reviewing and discussing the contract with Kristi in the next 
couple of days. She does not know if it will be on the agenda for 
the 25th but it might be. They will send out information to the 
committee members. 

Ruemmele wanted to know the nature of the.negotiations. 

Kozak stated that Goodhue County is building a compost facility and 
would like to contract with Pierce County and its haulers to bring 
7, ooo tons of waste to them. The numbers are still being 
negotiated. 

Agenda Items for the next Meeting: 

Update from Recycling 

Update from Comprehensive Plan and what the Townships are doing 
including an update from Bill Weber. 

Update on Goodhue County 

Update and where we are in filling the Land Management 
Administrator Post. 

Petaja moved that the meeting be adjourned, Darr seconded it. 
Motion carried. 

Submitted by Annilee Cain 
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,P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 1st day 
of February, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-11-95 
surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for B.R. Amon & Sons, Inc., agent 
for Wieser Concrete, for Conditional Use permit 
for operation of temporary hot-mix asphalt plant 
in the ag. zone for u.s. HWY 10 project, located 
in the NW-1/4 of NW-1/4, Section 10, Salem 
Township 

Discuss/take action on B.R. Amon & Sons, Inc., 
agent for Wieser Concrete Conditional Use permit 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major 
certified survey map, Laurence Murphy, agent for 
Pierce-Pepin Electric Co-operative, Section 23, 
Trimbelle Township 

Discuss/take action on Farmland-Preservation 
Agreement for James E. & Patricia A. Krings, Rock 
Elm Township 

Discuss/take action on Greg Gappa, Jim Kleinhans, 
and Annilee Cain attending ILHR 83 update 
conference 

Discuss/take action on Greg Gappa attending 
Wisconsin Land Information Association Annual 
Conference 

Discuss/take action, update, on requesting 
permission to refill Department of Land Management 
Administrator position 

Discuss/take action on user fees 

(continued) 
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Discuss/take action on zoning of land owned by 
Pierce County Land Management per request of 
Ellsworth Township 

Discuss/take action on purchasing topographical 
maps for townships for Comprehensive Plan 

Discuss/take action, set hearing date, for draft 
ordinance amendment to limit land sales in the ag 
zone to 40 acres or more 

Update on SWMB activities 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 
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Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak 

Others: See attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Chairperson 
Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

February 23, 1995 
March 9, 1995 
March 30, 1995 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Ruemmele to approve the minutes of 
the 1-11-95 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present. He said he only had one thing to add 
to his written report that being that he had been contacted about 
a surveyor tQat is now in a nursing home and his family was 
disposing of his records. His family is donating his records 
that pertain to Pierce County to the county. Mr. Sheffers said 
the map for this month is the same as last months. Motion by 
Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the Surveyors Report. 
Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Ruemmele to approve the vouchers as 
presented with the understanding that the Hewlett/Packard voucher 
not be paid again if it is confirmed that it has already been 
paid. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for B.R. Amon & Sons, Inc., agent for Wieser 
Concrete, for Conditional Use Permit for Operation of Temporary 
Hot-Mix Asphalt Plant in the Ag. Zone for u.s. Hwy 10 project, 
located in the NW-1/4 of NW-1/4. Section 10, Salem Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. 
Ron Peterson of B.R. Amon and Sons., Inc. was present to explain 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



2-1-95 LMC - page 2 

the request for this conditional use permit. The hot-mix plant 
will be set up at the Wieser Quarry site and used from 
approximately mid~June to mid-July, about 30 days. There is an 
existing conditional use permit on the quarry. Ruemmele asked if 
this company had a hot-mix plant in the county in the past? Mr. 
Peterson said no but they had done a portion of Highway 10 near 
Durand last year. 

The Public C~mment portion of the hearing was opened. Todd 
Glaus, Wieser Concrete was present and supported the issuance of 
the conditional use permit for the hot-mix plant. Being no 
further public comments that portion of .. the hearing was closed. 

Staff Report - Jim Kleinhans said he had done a site visit with 
Todd.Glaus. Kleinhans felt it was an appropriate site for this 
temporary· operation. He didn't feel the screening of the site 
would be a problem as only Joe Wieser ~as close by. He did feel 
that the private campground on the Rush River might be negatively 
impacted by the trucks going in and out. He did recommend 
approva~ of the.conditional use permit. 

Motion·by Sjostrom to approve issuance of conditional use permit 
as long as DOT and DNR requirements are met, second by Ruemmele. 
Motion .carried. 

Discuss/take action on Final Approval of Major Certified Survey 
Map, Laurence Murphy, Agent for Pierce-Pepin Electric Co
operative, Section 23, Trimbelle Township: 

Larry Murphy was present. Kozak said she thought there had been 
a question on a road on the preliminary map •. Murphy said that 
was still an issue. He said the preliminary map showed a 
private road coming up and then a stub easement. At that meeting 
it was suggested that the additional 66 ft. should be turned over 
to the township as well. Murphy said he had taiked to the 
general ·manager of Pierce-Pepin Electric and asked what the 
status of the road was going to be. He said it was going to 
become .a town road so that is how Murphy ~howed it on the 
preli~inary map. Murphy then called to township to see where the 
road is at. The town chair said.the township is now not 
interested in taking over that road. Murphy then asked to be put 
on the agenda for the township meeting. He found out that 
Trimbelle Township does not want anymore town roads. When they 
looked at the plans for the road, the township said that they 
have a requirement that roads have a lift of breaker rock and the 
road in question has a sand lift, therefore does not meet the 
township criteria. It is now on record as a private easement and 
will have to stay that way. Murphy said he hadn't planned on 
misleading anyone but that is just the way it turned out. He 
also said that on.the southern part, he checked with the DOT and 
they confirmed that the road accessing the four lots will not be 
a problem when it is built ~n 2-3 years or whenever. 
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Staff report - Jim Kleinhans said the County Surveyor had 
approved the CSM's. He also said that in the performance 
standards for final approval that the LMC must be satisfied that 
the improvements on the development will be in accord with the 
ordinance. If we don't know what the improvements will be at 
this time, specifically the road improvements, it should be 
indicated that committee approval will be needed when the 
improvements are known. Other than that he recommends approval. 
Ruemmele asked how that would be done. Kleinhans said that when 
permits are.obtained with Land Management it will be checked 
then. Murphy said that he will send a copy of the minutes to 
Pierce-Pepin Electric along with the recorded maps. Kleinhans 
will send a letter informing Pierce-Pepin that they should 
contact the Land Management Office when they have their 
improvements planned for this development. 

Kleinhans said his other concern about this development took 
place last fall with the lot purchased by Northwest International 
Trucks. A large amount of topsoil was excavated at their site 
and it was marginal as to whether a conditional use permit should 
have been obtained. Five-thousand yards of material was hauled. 

Motion by Ruemmele that Committee recommend final approval to the 
large lot survey map with the condition that Larry Murphy inform 
the owner to stay within the land uses permitted and that 
information about the road be conveyed to Land Management at the 
time it is constructed, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take Action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for James 
E. & Patricia A. Krings, Rock Elm Township: 

Kleinhans explained that this will be the last extension that 
will be seen by the committee. Only new agreements will be seen 
from now on with extensions eliminated. He said the property 
abuts a business zone, the Exile Bar but doesn't see any problem 
with that. He recommends approval of the extension. Motion by 
Sjostrom, second by Ruemmele to approve the extension of this 
agreement. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take Action on Greq Gappa, Jim Kleinhans, and Annilee 
Cain Attending ILHR 83 Update Conference: 

Kleinhans explained this is a mandatory training for Plumbing II 
Inspectors. Only the first of the two days is mandatory. The 
cost is $40/person. Ruemmele asked how this served Annilee·Cain? 
Kleinhans said he and Annilee are working at obtaining their 
Plumbing II license. If Greg and Jim are out of the office, 
sanitary permits could still be issued by Annilee. Kleinhans 
said he may attend the second day depending on the agenda. 
Motion by Sjostrom, second by Ruemmele to approve attendance of 
staff at this conference. Motion carried. 
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Discuss/take Action on Greg Gappa Attending WLIA Conference: 

Gappa was present and said he felt this was a very valuable 
conference. Registration is $175 and there would be three nights 
lodging. Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve Greg 
Gappa attending WLIA annual conference, motion carried. 

Discuss/take Action, Update, on Requesting Permission to Refill 
Department of Land Management Administrator Position: 

Kozak reported that at the last SWMB meeting there was originally 
a motion to delay any decision pending a decision by personnel. 
It was not seconded, therefore died. Solid Waste is to come 
forward with a suggestion as to how they want the position 
refilled, changed, or whatever. Ruemmele asked that his comments 
made at the joint meeting be relayed to the SWMB. The Department 
of Land Management forwarded a letter to the SWMB stating why 
they felt the Department should stay together. It will be 
addressed at the next SWMB meeting on February 8th. 

Discuss/take Action on User Fees: 

Kozak reported that user fees came up before the County Board in 
December and the increases were turned downed so they are back to 
the LMC again. · Bev Bierbrauer said that she had contacted the 
surrounding counties requesting copies of their fee schedules, 
although she had not received any of them as of yet. Kozak said 
when they arrive those fees will be looked at and reviewed. The 
original plan was to double the fees in a two-part effort, with 
half of the increase taking place on January 1, 1995 and the 
other half occuring January 1, 1996. Ruemmele said he thought 
enough time had been spent in explaining why these increases were 
justified. He felt we should get the numbers from the 
neighboring counties and go from there. Ruemmele said he felt. 
those County Board members representing incorporated areas voted 
yes on the increases and those representing unincorporated areas 
of the county voted no. Kozak said that seemed to be the case. 
This issue will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting. 

Discuss/take Action on Zoning of Land Owned by Pierce County Land 
Management per Request of Ellsworth Township: 

Kozak said the 80 acres originally purchased for the composting 
site is zoned Industrial. Eilsworth Township has sent out 
requests asking how owners would like their parcels zoned. 
After discussion it was determined that since a site has not been 
selected for the proposed recycling facility, it should be left 
zoned Industrial until the parcels future use is determined. 

Discuss/take Action on Purchasing Topographical Maps for 
Townships for Comprehensive Plan: 
Kozak reported that maps had been ordered for the townships and 
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will be available soon. 

Discuss/take Action, Set Hearina Date, for Draft Ordinance 
Amendment to Limit Land Sales in the Ag Zone to 40 Acres or More: 

Howard Christenson submitted a petition for a zoning ordinance 
amendment to limit land sales in the county in the ag zone to 40 
acres or more. He was present to.expla~n the reasons for his 
peition. He stated he was not satisfied that the CAC meetings 
projected the possibility of a good growth management policy. 
He is concerned for future generations and respect for nature. 
He felt since we are all in this together we should set self
interest aside. He felt in the last 10 or 15 years there has 
been an·increase in anti-bureaucratic activity. He feels we are 
blessed to have an administration willing to enforce regulations 
for the public good. 

Mr. Christenson did a presentation on why he submitted his 
petition. He quoted Daniel Day Williams and referred to the 
publication State of the World. He felt the Farmland Trust, 
whose objective is to keep open space, wildlife habitat, and to 
protect wetlands is a good organization. He felt the Land 
Management Committee are his "Farmland Trust" people. He would 
like to see an ordinance constructed that would stop the loss of 
productive land. He cited the Mann Valley area as an example of 
where farmers would like to stay on their productive land but 
high taxes and development are forcing them to leave. He also 
felt that the quality of life has changed since people are 
building on smaller parcels. 

Kozak said that McKinley County near Chicago in Illinois recently 
had to come down from 160 acre minimum ag parcels to 40 acre 
minimum ag parcels because of the pressures of development. 
She also wondered if this might be premature in that the 
Comprehensive Plan is being formulated now by the townships. Mr. 
Christenson said he won't defer this issue but he might delay it. 

Ruemmele said he didn't feel the LMC could please all of the 
people all of the time. He asked if Pierce County could affect 
the quality of life by restricting unincorporated ag residences 
or land ownership? He felt this was a question that tied to 
other points. Does a requirement of 40 acres by a resident or 
owner, does that guarantee that Pierce County can provide its own 
food resources or quality of life? Can landowners afford to live 
on 40 acre parcels in Pierce County? 

Ruemmele said he thought this type of thing would be difficult to 
impose on all parts of the county. If Mr. Christenson were to 
pursue his petition he didn't feel that it would survive the 
steps involved in getting it passed. He didn't feel there would 
be a room big enough to hold the public hearing in. He said that 
he would never deny Mr. Christenson his right to pursue this 
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ordinance amendment but felt this amendment would put a fence 
around the work that the townships are doing as far as the 
comprehensive plan is concerned. Mr. Christenson said he was 
willing to wait with his ordinance amendment and see what the 
townships come up with in the next few months and he will stay in 
touch. Kozak suggested revisiting this issue in April or May. 

Update on SWMB Activities: 

Still undecided on location for recycling center, ongoing 
negotiations with Goodhue County. 

Agenda Items for Future Meetings: 

1) Findings of Fact form changes 
2) Review budget and policy for supplying townships with maps, 

copies, etc. 
3) Refilling Department of Land Management Administrator position 
4) Bill Weber attending Township meetings 
5) Hartland Township - Esdaile Box Factory to Frac Sand 
6) User fees and Dennis Hewitt to discuss user fees 
7) Dave Esterby - called Dept of Land Management with question on 

building a new home on a parcel with an existing home and then 
tearing down the old home 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day 
of February, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 2-1-95 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for rezone request, Business to 
agriculture, by Ray and Joyce Koller, for a parcel 
of land located in the SW-1/4 of the SW-1/4, 
Section 13, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 

Discuss/take action on Koller rezone 

Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit for an 
amateur radio communication tower (for ham radio 
use) in the Ag Zone, for Scot E. Thompson, located 
in the NE-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 19, Martell 
Township 

Discuss/take action on Thompson conditional use 
permit 

Discuss/take action on conditional use renewal for 
William Cooper Jr, Eagle cove Bed and Breakfast, 
located in the SE-1/4 of NW-1/4, Section 8, T24N, 
R16W, Maiden Rock Township 

Discuss/take action on complaint procedures 

Discuss/take action on user fees 

Dennis Hewitt to discuss septic fees 

Dave Esterby to discuss the ordinance terminology 
that does not allow a new dwelling to be 
constructed while occupying an existing dwelling 
on a single parcel in the ag district 

Discuss/take action on changes on Findings of Fact 
form 

(continued) 
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Review budget and policy for supplying townships 
with maps, copies, etc. 

Discuss/take action on refilling Department of 
Land Management Administrator position 

Discuss/take action on Bill Weber attending 
Township meetings 

Public comments 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 
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PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
February 23, 1995 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmeie, Ed Sjostrom, George 
Petaja 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Chairperson 
Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

March 9, 1995 (Rita will not be there) 
March 30,· 1995 

Approve Minutes of 2-1-95: 

Motion by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of the 2-1-95 meeting, 
second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

7:10 p.m. - Public Hearing for rezone request, business to 
agriculture, by Ray and Joyce Koller, for a parcel of land 
located in the SW-1/4 of the SW-1/4, Section 13, T26N, R 18W, 
Trimbelle Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Ray and 
Joyce Koller were present to explain their request. They 
explained that they weren't aware that when the township adopted 
the zoning maps that all of their parcel was zoned business. 
They had conducted their business out of their home on that 
parcel but now wish to replace the old, vacated house on the same 
parcel and with a separate address, with a double-wide mobile 
home and sell the house that they ran their business out of. 
They had the parcel surveyed and divided into two parcels and 
wish to have the newly created parcel that the old house sits on 
re-zoned to agriculture. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the public comment portion of the 
hearing. 

Don Gilbertson, Trimbelle Township - Said he lived close to the 
Kollers and had no objections to the re-zone. 

***Don Johnson, Chairman, Trimbelle Township - Said that the 
(corrected to Don Nelson at 3-9-95 LMC meeting) 

"""""""' 
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township had no objections to the re-zone. 

Rudy Smirnov, Trimbelle Township - Said he was a neighbor and he 
had no objections to the Koller re-zone request but was concerned 
about the 5 acres zoned business across the road as the weeds are 
not mowed on it. He was told that was a different issue than was 
being addressed tonight. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was closed. 

Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans said that he supported the rezone as 
it is going to a less restrictive zone, that the CSM had been 
done. He didn't feel that doing so would contradict the concepts 
of spot-zoning. He said that a parcel sold by Kollers to another 
party is also zoned business and had a single-family residence on 
it that should be addressed at some time. 

Motion by Ruemmele to grant the Koller rezone request, second by 
Petaja. Motion carried. Kollers were informed that final rezone 
approval was made by the County Board and this matter would now 
be forwarded to them. 

Discuss/take action on changes on Findings of Fact form: 

Kozak explained that this is on the agenda as a result of a 
letter she and Jim Kleinhans received from Corporation Counsel. 
On the Findings of Fact Form, people that were denied conditional 
use permits or rezones were directed to circuit court for the 
appeal process when they should instead appeal the decision to 
the Board of Adjustment. Because the information on the form was 
wrong, a rezone request that was denied has ended up in circuit 
court. Corporation Counsel said that the form should be changed 
so this doesn't happen again. A copy of the revised form was 
provided to the committee. 

Review budget and policy for applying townships with maps, 
copies, etc.: 

A copy of a memo from Annilee Cain was reviewed by the committee. 
Motion by Petaja to not charge for maps already disbursed, and to 
charge for additional copies requested. Second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on refilling Department of Land Management 
Administrator position: 

Kozak said the SWMB made the decision to not refill the position 
as it currently exists but to create another position on the same 
level as the zoning administrator and the Solid Waste Manager, 
and to continue with that line of command rather than an 
administrator. A decision has to be made on whether to meet with 
the SWMB before the next scheduled meeting on April 12 to discuss 
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this. She noted that this direction was not the one taken by the 
Land Management to begin with. Ruemmele said the LMC's position 
was to refill the administrators position. He felt this decision 
is going to hinge on what the County Board and the two committees 
feels on the division of the department, if that is still being 
considered. He felt a joint meeting was required to determine 
who is going to report to who through committees and what are 
they going to be responsible for, and how it is that.we need 
administration applied. He also felt something else to consider 
is where the Personnel Committee and the Finance Committee stand 
on this, and they should be invited to the meeting so that the 
entire issue can be worked through including who supervises what. 
Since the SWMB has a meeting scheduled on March 22, it was 
decided that the two committees would meet jointly that evening, 
and depending on the what was accomplished, at that point it 
could be determined if the meeting on the 12th would still be 
necessary. staff was directed to inform Kristi Otterson of this 
change for the meeting on the 22nd at 7:00 p.m. 

Discuss/take action on Bill Weber attending township meetings: 

Ruemmele said he had asked for this to be on the agenda as he was 
wondering if some of the money ear-marked for the four sub-county 
meetings could be re-routed to township meetings in an effort to 
get the township Land Use Plan ideas back before Weber's contract 
expires. There's not much use having sub-county meetings if 
townships are struggling, as Ruemmele feels they are. He felt the 
time and money could be put to best use by grouping townships 
together, like Rock Elm, Union, Maiden Rock, and possibly Spring 
Lake are planning, putting their heads together for some uniform 
decision making. Petaja didn~t feel that the people planning 
this joint township meeting really wanted Bill Weber there. He 
felt they would rather have county people there, such as LMC 
members, Ed Hass, etc. Ruemmele felt progress had been made by 
townships that Ruth Stern, Mark Biel, and Ed Hass had spoken at 
and that they felt calmer about the issues and got people talking 
about making the decisions that had to be made. The committee 
agreed that action at this time is not needed. 

7:30 p.m. - Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit for an 
amatenr radio communication tower (for had radio use) in the Ag 
Zone, for Scot E. Thompson, located in the NE-1/4 of the NW-1[4, 
Section 19, Martell Township: 

Kozak read the hearing notice as published. · Scot Thompson was 
present to explain his application. He wants to erect a non
commercial 150 ft. amateur radio tower on his tower that would 
not be lighted. Ruemmele asked what the set-back from the 
property line is going to be. Thompson said 75 ft. which is 25 
ft. more than required. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was opened. 
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Ron Anderson, Chairman, Martell Township - Said the township had 
no objection to granting this permit. 

Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

staff report - Jim Kleinhans said he did a site visit. He said 
Mr. Thompson meets the set-back requirement, and that with the 
three proposed whip antennas on the top, the height would total 
150 ft. He didn't feel that it would offend or affect any 
adjoining landowners. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Ruemmele, to approve the conditional 
use permit for two years for a 150 ft. communication tower with 
the condition that it remains an amateur tower, not for 
commercial use and that if a change in the use were contemplated 
he would have to re-apply. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on conditional use renewal for William Cooper 
Jr., Eagle Cove Bed and Breakfast, located in the SE-1/4 of NW-
1/4, Section 8, T24N, R 16W, Maiden Rock Township: 

Wm. Cooper and Mike Verhasselt were present. Mr. Cooper had a 
few comments. He said they had been successful as a business, 
they have quality people staying there every weekend, and they 
enjoy living up there. He felt they had been taken very good 
care of by Maiden Rock Township as far as road maintenance was 
concerned. They are involved in the Wisconsin Innkeepers 
Association, the Minnesota Valley Partners (a historical inn and 
bed and breakfast association), they are adopting a stretch of 
highway to maintain, and they have especially enjoyed getting to 
know the neighbors. There is an orchard next door to them that 
is successful and they would appreciate the renewal. 

Chairperson Kozak read a letter of support for the business from 
Bill Warner, Pierce County Economic Development Director (copy in 
property file). Sjostrom said he knows first-hand that the 
establishment is neat and well-run. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to renew this conditional 
use permit for five years with the initial conditions still 
applying. Kleinhans verified that no complaints had been received 
concerning this establishment and that they had all the proper 
state permits. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on complaint procedures: 

Since the committee just received this information tonight, they 
decided to defer it until the next LMC meeting so they can have 
some time to read over the information supplied. 
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Discuss/take action on user fees: 

The committee had been supplied with fee schedules from 
surrounding counties, Polk, Pepin, st. croix and Eau Claire. 
They were not compiled into a single document as there is such a 
variation in how counties handle and administer their fees. The 
committee felt that the county_Board will need something easier 
to understand. Ruemmele felt the final guideline on fees should 
be based on what the services and administration cost, not on 
what other counties are charging. He felt since the vote at the 
county board level was so close it should be revisited. 
Kleinhans was asked to look over the information supplied by 
other counties, the fee increase proposal from the past, and to 
come up with a staff report including staff hours, etc. It will 
be rescheduled on the LMC agenda whenever Jim has compiled this 
information and is ready. 

Dennis Hewitt to discuss septic fees: 

Dennis Hewitt was present and handed out several sheets of 
information and statistics that he had compiled concerning the 
cost of sanitary permits in Pierce and surrounding counties {copy 
in minute file). He reviewed his printed material with the 
committee. · 

Dave Esterby to discuss the ordinance terminology that does not 
allow a new dwelling to be constructed while occupying an 
existing dwelling on a single parcel in the ag district: 

Dave Esterby, Hartland Township Chairman, was present to explain 
his concern. Under the current zoning ordinance you can only 
have one permanent dwelling and one mobile home per parcel in the 
ag district. There are residents in Hartland Township with an 8 
acre parcel that would like to build a new house on their parcel 
while continuing to live in their existing house. The options 
given to him under the current ordinance were to tear his current 
house down, then move in a mobile home to live in while the new 
house is being constructed; to frame the new house over the old 
one and then tear the old house down; have it surveyed, separate 
off a 2 acre parcel and build the new home on the new parcel. 
The homeowner plans to build his own house which may take as long 
as two years. Mr. Esterby would like to see a conditional use 
permit created which would allow someone to live in their present 
home while constructing a new home with the condition that when 
the new home is finished the old one is torn down or converted.to 
another use. Mr. Esterby thought Corporation Counsels opinion 
was far too complicated and his suggestion that the party obtain 
a bond as a guarantee that the old house would be torn down, was 
totally unnecessary. He also felt the 6 month time limit was 
totally unreasonable. He said if he were in this situation he 
would just go ahead and build a new house without a permitc 

.. , 
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Kozak said from her experience in Illinois is that communities do 
allow you build a new home on your parcel but you are required to 
pay a fee every year until the home is complete and you move in. 
Most of those ordinances are based on the fact that the old house 
is torn down. Performance bonds are required in many 
communities. The option of splitting the parcel into two is also 
used but not very popular. She didn't feel that a conditional 
use is how the committee would want to address this, that it 
would require a modification of the zoning ordinance itself. 

John Turvla and Becky Larson, Hartland Township, were present as 
they are the people that wish to build the new house on their 
parcel with an existing home. He said the new house would have a 
new septic system and a new well. He felt it seemed unreasonable 
to knock the old house down when it might have historical 
significance and could be converted to a different use. 

Kleinhans said that he had refused several permits for this same 
reason but he can see their problem in wanting to do this. 
Unfortunately the current ordinance doesn't allow it. 

Petaja said a code change is needed on this. Ruemmele said 
perhaps if the septic and water to the old house is disconnected 
it wouldn't be necessary to tear the old house down. 

Motion by Petaja to start the process to amend the ordinance to 
allow a new dwelling to be constructed while occupying an 
existing dwelling on a single parcel in the ag district, second 
by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Public comments: None 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. complaint procedures - perhaps on the 30th as Rita would 
like to be present for this discussion and won't be there on 
the 9th. 

2. User fees 
3. Kleinhans said the changes to ILHR 83 have been postponed 

until ~997 so that will not be on the agenda for a while. 
4. Kleinhans said that last November the committee denied a 

conditional use permit for Don overbye for a communication 
tower and he would like that issue put on the agenda for the 
next meeting. 

Petaja announced that Union, Rock Elm, and Maiden Rock Townships 
are having a joint meeting on March 6 at 8:00 p.m. at the 
Pondview in Plum City and would like the LMC members to attend. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day 
of March, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 2-23-95 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of 
major certified survey map, Norbert Rehder, agent 
for Charles Miller, Section 18, Hartland Township 

Discuss/take action on recommendation to the 
Finance Committee to sell real estate - Lawton 
site 

Discuss/take action regarding scheduling another 
public hearing for conditional use permit for Don 
Overbye for ham radio tower 

Discuss/take action, set hearing date for draft 
ordinance amendment to allow a new dwelling to be 
constructed while occupying an existing dwelling 
on a single parcel in the ag district 

Discuss/take action on citation policy and 
notification of public regarding implementation 

Discuss/take action on purchase of new copier for 
Department of Land Management 

Public comments 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERcE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
March 9, 1995 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bob Sheffers, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by acting chairperson George 
Petaja. 

Next Meeting Dates: March 22, 1995 - Joint LMC and SWMB 
March 30 - LMC 
April 6 - LMC 
April 12 - Joint LMC and SWMB (may cancel if 

everything done on 22nd) 

Approve Minutes of 2-23-95: Sjostrom pointed out that in the 
bottom line of page 1, the Chairman of Trimbelle Township should 
be Don Nelson, not Don Johnson. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
the 2-23-95 meeting with correction. Motion carried. 

surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present to answer any questions the Committee 
may have concerning his written report. Motion by Ruemmele, 
second by Sjostrom to accept the Surveyors Report as presented. 
Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the vouchers as 
presented. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of major certified 
survey map, for Charles Miller, Section 18, Hartland Township: 

Mr. Miller was present to explain his proposed plans. He said 
his intent was to create three lots, lot one three acres, lot two 
five acres, and lot 3 seven acres. He intends to put a home on 
lot one and in the future years to build on lots 2 and 3 as well. 
A soil test on lot 2 has been approved for a conventional septic 
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system. The lots are all wooded. 
drive which is now a logging path. 
slightly after it's surveyed. 

The road in will be a private 
The path could change 

Since this is preliminary, Kleinhans said septic sites don't have 
to be done but must be. with the final, the number of soil tests 
depending on the acreage. George questioned the road in. 
Kleinhans said Soil Conservation thinks the road may be in a 
drainage-way. 

staff Report - Kleinhans said that in the past when preliminary 
plats have been presented they usually have tne outside boundary 
surveyed. Bob Sheffers said in the past it has been handled just 
as a concept. He didn't feel the outside boundary was required. 
He also said he would like the driveway to meet the street at a 
right angle. The driveway and road into the lots was discussed. 
Kleinhans said there is approximately 1/10th of a mile 
visibility. 

Petaja didn't feel any motion was needed concerning this 
preliminary. He said the concept looked O.K. but he was 
concerned about the private drive going through the lots and felt 
maybe some type of easement should be recorded with the deed 
concerning the road. Bob Sheffers said the surveyor should know 
how to handle it. · 

Discuss/take action on recommendation to the Finance Committee to 
sell the real estate - Lawton site: 

The committee members were mailed information on the Lawton site. 
Petaja asked who the proposed purchaser was and what was being 
offered for it. Roman Peterson was present and said he didn't 
know who the prospective buyer was but the offer was for the same 
amount paid for the property. He said on March 8th the SWMB 
passed the motion to recommend selling the property to the 
Finance Committee. Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom, that 
based on the recommendation by the SWMB that the LMC also 
recommend to the Finance Committee that the property be sold. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action regarding scheduling another public hearing 
for conditional use permit for Don Overbye for ham radio tower: 

Kleinhans said that a public hearing had been held for Don 
overbye's request for a conditional use permit for a ham radio 
tower in 1994. The result of that hearing was that first the 
permit request was tabled and then it was denied in November. It 
was denied because Mr. Overbye's property was in violation in 
that he was operating a business without the proper permits. He 
has since qualified for a Farm and Home-Based Business Permit by 
limiting the amount of space used by the business to 1,000 sq. 
ft. and by not storing any equipment outside. 
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The procedures of the Land Management Committee state that the 
Committee may not hear another request for the identical thing 
for at least a year unless there is a significant change since 
the time of the original hearing. Kleinhans was wondering if Mr. 
Overbye's compliance constituted the significant change needed to 
hear his request for a ham radio tower again before November of 
1995? Petaja felt that since he is no longer in violation that 
is the significant change needed and he didn't have any problem 
with hearing it again. Motion by Ruemmele, second by by Sjostrom 
to have staff inform Mr. Overbye that he can start the public 
hearing process again. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Aareement for 
Herbert E. and Dorothy M. Metcalf, Union Township: 

Kleinhans said this is a new agreement as there are no more 
extensions as in the past. The Metcalfs have the rest of their 
land in Farmland Preservation. Motion by Sjostrom to approve the 
Farmland Preservation Agreement for Herbert and Dorothy Metcalf, 
second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. Kleinhans will send this on 
to the County Board. 

Discuss/take action, set hearing date for draft ordinance 
amendment to allow a new dwelling to be constructed while 
occupying an existing dwelling on a single parcel in the ag. 
district: 

Committee members reviewed the petition submitted to the County 
Clerk by Rebecca Larson and John Turula for this ordinance 
amendment. Motion by Ruemmele to instruct staff to set-up a 
hearing date and draft an ordinance based on this petition, 
timing it so it fits into the LMC agenda in terms of when they 
have time to hear it, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on citation policy and notification of public 
regarding implementation: 

Annilee Cain had sent a memo to committee members on this. Petaja 
felt an ad was the approppriate way to do it. Ruemmele said to 
see if there is any curiosity from the editors so it could be 
done as a news release. Motion by Ruemmele to instruct staff to 
notify the public by newspaper about the implementation of the 
citation policy, second by Sjostrom. It was mentioned that radio 
stations may also be interested. Motion carried. Motion by 
Ruemmele to appoint Annilee Cain or her designee to be first 
appearance officer for court appearances, second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. Annilee said that in the Pierce County Code it 
states that there is a fee of $15 to look at the citations. The 
WI Legislature has changed that fee to $22 so a code amendment is 
needed. Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to recommend to 
the County Board that the Pierce County code be amended regarding 
the fee for hearing citations to state "the fee will be adjusted 
according to State Legislature." Motion carried. 



3-9-95 LMC - page 4 

Discuss{take action on purchase of new copier for Department of 
Land Management: 

Annilee Cain reviewed the information sent to the committee. The 
current copier has 1,600,000 copies on it and is requ1r1ng 
several maintenance calls every week to keep it running and staff 
still has to use other copiers or feed them into the copier 
manually which is extremely time consuming. E.O. Johnson has 
said that it is no longer cost-effective to continue to replace 
worn parts. Dick Castletine has recommended option two on the 
enclosed information. She explained that there is no money in 
the budget therefore it would have to come out of tne contingency 
fund. The monthly maintenance fee is paid for by data 
processing. She said that the SWMB approved sending a 
recommendation on to the Finance Committee that a copier be 
purchased for the Department of Land Management. Ruemmele asked 
if there is a monthly maintenance fee during the warranty? 
Sjostrom asked how long the warranty on the option two copier is 
good for? Cain said she didn't know the answer to those 
questions but would check on them. Motion by Ruemmele to approve 
option two and send it on to the Finance Committee with a 
recommendation to purchase it, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Public comments: 

Roman Peterson was present and asked what was his best zoning 
option for a golf course that he hopes to develop. He said he 
wanted to start with houses and then the golf course would be 
added. He was instructed to talk to Bill Warner and Jim 
Kleinhans regarding this. · 

Kleinhans said an informational meeting regarding the 
comprehensive plan for county staff and Bill Thiel is tentatively 
scheduled for March 23 at 1 p.m. in the afternoon. Those 
involved would be Ruth stern, Ed Hass, Mark Biel, perhaps Jon 
Seifert, the Land Management Committee and some Land Management 
Department staff. 

Items for future agendas: 

1) Complaint procedures 
2) Bill Thiels request that action be taken on the Ahlgren 

assessors plat 
3) Tower ordinance revisions from Bill Thiel 

A draft agenda for the March 22 joint meeting was distributed. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
m~DEPARTl\IENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 

~-P.O. BOX 647 
ELLS\VORTH, \VI 54011 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce County Highway 
Co~~ittee and the Solid Waste Management Board on Thursday, March 
16, 1995, immediately following the Pierce County Highway Committee 
meeting at 2:00p.m., in the Highway Office, Highway Department, 
Ellsv10rth, WI. 

REVISED AGENDA 

- Call to order 

- Discussjtake action on proposed MRF site located 
on Highway Department land 

- Discussjtake action on hiring an engineering firm 
to evaluate proposed MRF site 

- Discussjtake action on soil testing on proposed 
MRF site 

- Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

[>'·.;:; 511 /<15 
JoiNT MEETING oF THEPr:ERcEi···cOillfrfViifGH"W.Arc<5MMITTEE AND THE soLID 
WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

MARCH 16, 1995 

The meeting was called to order at 2:48 p.m. by Steve Schoeder. 

People present at the meeting: Steve Schoeder, Tom Bengtson, Lloyd 
Yanisch, Ross Christopherson, Ron Anderson, Darrel McGillis, Dick 
Wilhelm, Ray Anderson, Roman Peterson, Kristi Otterson, Opal Darr, 
Donald R. Johnson, Gladys Johnson, Barry Barringer, Greg Engeset, 
James swanson, Charlie Jones, Steve Larso.n and Sally Larson. 

Ross Christopherson, Highway Commissioner, showed by an 
illustration on the blackboard a layout of the Highway Department 
facility and land and where the MRF would be located if it was to 
be built on present owned county land at the Highway Department 
facility. Ross also pointed out where the proposed site for the 
MRF would be on the Denzer property just north of the Highway 
Department facility should be the County exercise their option to 
purchase the Denzer property. 

Those attending the meeting left to view the two site locations; 
Site #1 - located on Highway Dept. land, and site #2 - located on 
the Denzer property land. 

Viewed Site #1. Brief discussions were held regarding the entrance 
options, sewer system and the proposed building's conceptual shape, 
size and functions. The main concerns pertained to the proposed 
facility's separate entrance from Highway 65 and the sewer system. 

Viewed Site #2. Discussed the separate entrance road. The road to 
Site #2 would be much shorter and less costly. The sewer and water 
were closer for hook-up at this site. The point was brought up 
that it would need to be determined by an engineering firm whether 
a grinder pump or lift station would needed in terms of 
appropriateness for long term developments. Site #2 would have all 
the benefits of being close to the highway department and still be 
separate for entrance purposes and if ever privatized. 

The parties which reviewed the two site locations returned to the 
meeting room. After discussion was held concerning the pros and 
cons of each site location, Opal Darr moved that the MRF be built 
on Site #1 - at the Highway Department facility as long as the 
County already owned the land. There was no second to this motion. 
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Barry Barringer moved, Donald R Johnson seconded that the MRF be 
located on Site #2 - Denzer property land. Motion carried. 

Dick Wilhelm was asked by the Committee to attend the next 
Ellsworth Village Board meeting and ask the Board to approve the 
rezoning of the Denzer property from Agriculture to Commercial. 

Steve· Schoeder said the next item on the agenda "Discuss/take 
action on hiring an engineering firm to evaluate proposed MRF site" 
has already been taken care of and no action is necessary. 

Steve said the various committees involved have made 
recommendations to have Ceqar Corporation evaluate the proposedMRF 
site on Denzer property. steve indicated that Charlie Jones, Cedar 
Corp., has been working with the Solid Waste Committee and Kristi 
on this matter. 

Steve Schoeder said no action on the next agenda item "Discuss/take 
action on soil testing on proposed MRF site" is necessary as the 
soil testing has already been done on Site #2. 

Ray Anderson raised a question on selection of an architect for 
designing the MRF building and the time frame involved. Kristi 
told those present that. a firm has already been retained to design 
the process and machinery for the MRF. When this is finalized, the 
building will then be designed around the process and machinery 
required at the new MRF. 

Barry Barringer moved, Opal Darr second to adjourn the meeting. 
Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:36 p.m. 

Submitted by - Darrel McGillis and Kristi Otterson 
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: •IERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN · 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
:"'"ONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
l ~ANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX 647 
)"'"LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a JOINT meeting of the Pierce County Land Management 
Committee and the Solid Waste Management Board on Wednesday, March 
22, 1995, at 7:00 p.m., in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth, WI. 

AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- Approve minutes of 1/18/95 
- Set next meeting date 

- Discuss department budgets 

- Discuss department priorities and objectives 

- Discuss/take action on requesting to refill Dept. 
of Land Management Administrator position 

- Discuss/take action on the restructuring of the 
Department of Land Management and Records 

- Discuss/take action on the Position Descriptions for 
the non-represented employees of the Department of Land 
Management and Records 

- Discuss update of the Recycling Facility and Goodhue 
County negotiations 

- Agenda items for next meeting 

- Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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JOINT LANo ~AGEM~$ ·c~Jt~-?;EF.&-sor.r.o wAsTE MANAGEMENT BoARD 
MEETING 

March 22, 1995 

Members present: Rita Kozak, Barry Barringer, Don Johnson, Opal 
Darr, George Petaja, Roman Peterson, Steve Schoeder, Ed Sjostrom, 
Greg Engeset, Dick Wilhelm, Andrea Wieland. 

Others present: Kristi Otterson, Annilee Cain, Jim Kleinhans, 
Greg Gappa, Bill Kirk, Jim Hulbert, Gladys Johnsqn, Louie 
Campbell, Dennis Hewitt. · 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Rita Kozak at 7:03 
p.m. 

A motion. was made by Don Johnson to approve the ~inutes of 
1/18/95, seconded by Opal Darr. 

Minutes approved. 

Next meeting dates: 

April 4, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
April 12, 1995 - Not going to have. 
June 14, 1995 - 7:30 p.m. 

Discuss/take action on requesting to refill Dept. of Land 
Management Administrator position: and Discuss/take action on the 
restructuring of the Department of Land Management and Records: 

Rita said the reason for this meeting tonight was because the LMC 
and SWMB couldn't agree on how to refill the Dept. of Land 
Management Administrator pos.ition. SWMB wants to make a Planner 
at the sa111e level as the Zoning Administrator, Solid Waste 
Manager and Land Management Specialist/Engineer. LMC wants to 
keep things the way they are now. 

George asked who decides where staff goes? 

Dick said split the SW off from LM and make Kristi a Department 
head. 
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George said you still need staff support and somebody has to make 
the decision as.to who will help Kristi out. · 

Steve said he doesn't see the department-splitting up. He would 
like to see the structuring change so that Kristi reports 
directly to the SWMB. Rather than going through somebody else 
and other comm~ttees. The SWMB should then directly report to 
the.county board rather than going through LM and other 
committees. The department would still be operating in the same 
fashion with the same·people. 

George said somebody has to make_the big decisions that come up 
in the department. 

Annilee said right now Kristi has Mary Foley most of the time and 
she helps out as well. 

Steve asked does somebody schedule your time and prioritize your 
work for you? 

Annilee said if the department splits she feels there will be a 
conflict between the secretaries as to who does what. Kristi 
really needs a full-time secretary, but right now she has Mary 
most of the time and she.also fills in sometimes to make sure 
everything gets done. Mary is also used in GIS and Board of 
Adjustment work because the zoning work load is too much for one 
secretary to handle. 

Steve said he doesn't see somebody having to tell the girls how 
to schedule their work. 

George asked when something unusual comes up who is going to make 
that decision? 

Steve said that Kristi and Jim Kleinhans could work together and 
reach a solution they're department managers. 

Ed said he agrees with what George Petaja said. 

Opal asked are we going to hire a planner in the Land Management 
office? 

Rita asked the staff to make any comments that they may have. 

Annilee said in looking at the department she feels that we need 
somebody to lead the office. This would allow us to work more 
efficiently and it would be _easier to just go to a department 
head when a conflict arises. The planner would need to know 
something about GIS, Solid Waste, Zoning, .and should have a 
septic and soil.s license to help out Jim Kleinhans. 
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Opal said the administrator is .one job you can't pull thad: person 
in every direction. A planner needs to be in the field ll.elping 
Greg Gappa and Jim Kleinhans. 

Jim Kleinhans said there's just . a need of support in plam1iL1g 
with such topics coming up as: the Comprehensive Plan, FaL~land 
preservation, airport· issues, etc. 

Greg Gappa said it was working fine before and planning is·not 
really a full-time. job. A person t~at does planning has an 
overall picture of zoning and solid waste. That is the logical 
person to be in charge of the whole department. 

Kristi said we need a planner and someone to help Jim Kleinhans 
for we do have some large projects coming up and a need for 
someone on staff soon. But I also see that we may have some 
conflicts with dividing up the work between solid waste, planning 
and all these places without the same structure, and separating
out the individiual components. 

Barry said at one of previous SWMB meetings we were unanimous to 
have a planner, but he said he has to agree with GeorgeG The 
chain of command worked before. It's hard for any .of us to ltnow 
the day to day workings in that office. When leadership is gone 
even the best departments can fall apart. 

Steve asked what have the committees accomplished? SWMB has a 
recycling facility they're working on and we've spent ~ lot of 
money on things we haven't accomplished yet. LMC doesn't have a 
comprehensive plan yet and they haven't revised the zoning since 
he's been involved in county government. sw department can 
function a lot better without having to go through all of the 
different committees. 

Barry said the SWMB has no recycling facility for all the efforts 
that were put into getting one. Other counties haven't 
accomplished a lot either. We were close to a recycling 
facility. Also we haven't had a problem with the administrati\.ve 
work between SW and Kristi. The sw and the sw manager and 
recycling facility could go there own way and do a good jcb~ It 
depends on who is on the board and in the office, but that could 
all change in five years. 

Jim Hulbert said again he has heard that SW wants the sw m2mage.r 
out of the control of LM. This astounds him because just i::;lucee 
months ago the SWMB begged to be under the control of LM. You 
passed an ordinance stating that the SW manager and sw effar'l:s; of 
Pierce County are under.the direct control of the LMC. Therefore 
unless you change the ordinance you don't have the power to 
control what you're trying to do. Someone said at a meeting one 
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time that SWMB didn't do anything until a new group of members 
got us on track. 

Steve said that was never said Jim. 

Jim Hulbert said to check the tape. ~eorge and Barry both hit on 
this a little bit• We worked very hard and remember before we 
didn't haye a.SW manager. We were within days of signing a very 
good contract and having a very good facility~ At no fault to 
the county the contractor sold its environmental holdings to 
another big· company (Wheelabrator Technologies). They didn't 
want to get involved in another p~oject, because they had just 
acquired millions of dollars in liability. The vendor pulled 
away not Pierce County. Pierce County even hired an attorney to 
check and see if we had any grounds to sue the vendor for breech 
of a contract. (Attorney opinion was that we had a 50/50 
chance). SW organized a SW program and was featured national 
attention. If arguments are valid for LM why aren't they valid 
for the rest of the departments? The staff of the Land 
Management Department works very. hard and work a lot longer hours 
than many people in county government. You don't even listen to 
them when they tell you they have problems. As an outsider and 
former county employee, the only one to have this position for 
six years he thought it worked ve~ well. We had. an excellent 
staff relationship and no personnel problems. If you recall the 
study he did of every single county of land management, planning, 
zoning, septic system functions, etc. Pierce County exceeded the 
average of all those counties. ·We issued more permits per people 
·and inspected more septic systems per person. We did this all 
because we were a team. You take the team away and you lose it 
all. 

Opal said we need a planner because we have the comprehensive 
plan and the townships are literally throwing it out. We need to 
have someone to work with Greg Gappa and Jim Kleinhans. How can 
we afford both. a planner and an administrator? 

Annilee said the purpose of having someone with a septic licensed 
is so that they can answer questions in the office. This way Jim 
can go out and look at the sites. 

George said every organization needs somebody to lead it. 
Department by committee he thinks isn't a viable answer when 
important decisions have to be made. 

Rita asked what would the qualifications of that person be if you 
followed your idea George? 

George said it would be an administrator/planner. 

4 



Joint SWMB & LMC Meeting Minutes - ~/22/95 

Andrea asked is it possible to have a planner that is 75% of the 
job and 25% leadership (designate a percentage). 

Barry said it would be up to that leader on how to spend his/her 
tlme.and everybody elses time in the ·department. ·of course that 
person will have direct authority as to what will be done. We . 
are a policy making board and c~n make any changes when.something 
goes wrong. We need leadership because of the day to day 
decisions. No board can make day to day decisions for an office. 

steve said the survey that Jim Hulbert did had some errors. 

Rita said the study simply showed that Pierce County was just 
average not above average. 

Dick said that when we are talking about a recycling center it is 
the most logical time to make Kristi her own department. 

Annilee said if you take Kristi away you'll need to have a full 
time secretary to work with her. 

Dick said we don't want to take Kristi out of that office, 
because we would have t·o duplicate all the machines, this would 
not work •. He thinks that Kristi should have more responsibility. 

Dennis Hewitt, Plum City said most counties have separated sw and 
LM. Looking at the study Jim did showed that sw was its separate 
section. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls said the county has gone ahead and 
there is a need for a planner and some administrative ability. 
He basically is in favor of what George is saying. 

Opal made a motion to refer this to the Personnel committee and 
let them decide, Dick seconded. 

Rita said right now we are focusing on the administrative 
position. 

Opal said the Personnel committee is the one to make the 
decision. 

Andrea asked if we did refer this to Personnel would the ~IC and 
SWMB then give a recommendation as to what they want to see done. 

Dick said we shouldn't dump it onto Personnel, we have to decide 
this one. We need to know how much Jim K. and Kristi will be 
paid. How much authority each will have along with the planner 
or administrator. 
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Motion to refer to Personnel Committee fails. 

Opal said we.need a planner with all the work coming up. 

George made a motion to retain the position as is and refill it, 
seconded by Ed Sjostrom. 

Andrea asked then the position as is would be 
planer/administrator. Which has the higher priority (percentage 
of time)? 

Jim Hulbert said to look in the DMG duties and it should ·give the 
percentages. 

Barry said we would then need a current up-to-date job 
description and we would have to decide who is the best person 
for the job. 

Opal said we need to have the job description in front of us 
before we vote on this. 

Rita said the choice is to either refill the position with an 
administrator or not. 

Andrea asked how would that affect Kristi's position, which we 
want to make into a managers position under an administrator. 

George said that is the way it's done now. 

Jim Hulbert said he agrees with Barry and with the day-to-day 
basis that everyone fluctuates to accomplish the tasks. At no 
time did SW ever help out with other work in the LM office. 

Rita said there would be three department heads: Kristi, Greg 
Gappa, and Jim Kleinhans. They would be administered by who ever 
comes in over them. 

Greg Engeset asked how many people work under each head? 

George said there are four separate heads competing for staff 
time. 

Andrea asked can this manager/administrator have more autonomy? 

George said we need a leader.and to have staff work together on 
priorities. We need somebody to specify the priorities and 
assign them to staff. Right now everybody shares their time. 

Dick asked Annilee if this split was to occur if she would 
suggest a total split? · 
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Annilee said yes. 

Dick asked so we would be looking at another secretary? 

Annilee said ·that is correct. 

Dick asked are we going with the same jo~ specifications and 
description as before? 

George said we would have to look at the study. 

Rita said we're voting on refilling the position as it currently 
exists. · 

(Rich Ruemmele missing} 
Motion defeated (4 to 6} 

Dick said he has nothing·against an administrator/planner he just 
doesn't want it at the same level as before. 

Barry made a motion to have the LMC and SWMB meet two months from 
now and revisit this issue. 

Motion dies for lack of a second. 

Roman said why don't we give this other idea a chance with the 
new facility coming in (Kristi could be her own head). 

Andrea said maybe what we need to do is have a subcommittee of 
key people to decide what the job description would be and what 
the percentages would be for this planner/administrator. 

Jim Kleinhans said the position has been vacant for 2 1/2 months 
another three weeks will put us into the busy season and cause us 
to be short staffed. 

Barry said we wouldn't have this position filled by 3-4 weeks. 
Maybe we could get some temporary help for the time being. 

Steve said the planner position should be a LMC decision. 

George made a motion to totally split off SW from LM, seconded by 
Opal Oarr. 

Dick asked will we have to go through the hoops? 

George said we would go through the ordinance change and 
everything else. 

Andrea asked is this the committees or what? 
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Rita said Kristi and the committees would be totally separate 
from LM. 

George said he's not in favor of this solution but something has 
to be.done and this looks like the only thing that will work. 
Kristi will be moved out of the office eventually and when the 
new facility comes she will have an office out there. 

Barry said before SWMB wasn't under LMC direction. The real 
question is how we petition off staff. Can we have a temporary 
office.or one.at the new center and Kristi could spend all her 
time there? 

Rita said Kristi has indicated that she needs the support of 
staff and their help. 

Kristi said with a complete split we will need to buy all new 
office equipment and hire a secretary. Also she will be spending 
a lot of time coming back to the LM office. It's more efficient 
for her to function out of the LM office. 

Greg Engeset agrees with George, look at the Highway Department. 
They have their own separate people and their own equipment. sw 
should be able.to run on our own if we did split off. 

George repeated his motion to split SW from LM with appropriate 
ordinance changes. 

Barry asked are we talking about the SW manager activities or the 
SWMB or together? Are we going to pursue rescinding the 
ordinance we just passed? 

Rita said yes, that is correct. 

Opal rescinded her second on that motion. 

Roman Peterson seconded the motion. 

Motion defeated (2 to 6) 

Andrea made a motion to form a subcommittee with key members and 
decide on the job description and then come back to an emergency 
meeting of the Joint LMC and SWMB, seconded by Don. 

Dick asked are you talking about the Chairperson forming the 
committee of equal members from both committees? 

Andrea said no she was thinking of someone from LMC and someone 
from SWMB. (2 or 3 people) 
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Jim Hulbert said under·the ordinance the SWMB has no authority to 
over rule the LMC. If they have a motion to refill the position 
as is then they can under the ordinance. 

George said in the memorandum of agreement we stated that the LMC 
would consider the SW position. 

steve said he would like to see a split of the committees and the 
department stay· together. 

George said Kristi functions on her own now and if she needs 
assistance she goes and gets it. 

steve said she can work in that department, but he just wants to 
see her report directly to SWMB. Kristi can take direction from 
the SWMB. 

George said as far as the ordinance, we fought it for about 8 
months and didn't want it. 

Barry said the SWMB would oversee Kristi's activities and if she 
had a problem she would bring it to the Chairperson of the SWMB. 
We would also rescind ·the ordinance that was just passed 
recently. In the best of efficiency she needs to be 
he-adquartered in the LM office. 

Steve said he wants SW to report to SWMB and have nothing to do 
with LMC. 

Andrea said we have to separate discussions here 1.) committee 
structure and where it reports. 2.) Regarding the department 
head or position to be filled. Her motion is to have a 
subcommittee formed to work out the details of this position. If 
you want to separate LM from SW then that would change her motion 
and there would be no need for someone from this SWMB to meet 
with LMC. 

Rita said LMC needs to come up with a job description by the next 
meeting to give to the SWMB. 

Andrea said if they keep a department head that would affect 
Kristi. So someone from the SWMB should be at the LMC meeting as 
a representative. 

Jim Hulbert said the 
head is right here. 
are appointed to do 
would be one person 

best case why 
The taxpayers 

a job. With a 
that you could 

stuff. 
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Rita asked George and Ed if it's ok to put this on. the next LMC 
agenda. To come up with a job description to present to SWMB. 

Georg~ and Ed agreed with doing that. 

Steve said if you're not going to change the structure of the 
committees then you might just as well refill the position as is. 

Dick said to look at Kristi's job description too. 

Barry said he would go to the LMC meeting on March 30 at 7:00 
p.m. 

Joint meeting Tuesday, April 4 - 7:00 p.m. 

Andrea rescinded her motion. 

Discuss budget agendas: 

Annilee said there isn't much going on because it has only been a 
couple of months. 

Dick asked were all the conferences ·in the beginning of -the year 
and· fs that why 75% of the budget is gone? 

Annilee said yes that is why. 

Geoge asked about the Sundry Repair and Maintenance Account 
showing 83%. 

Annilee advised that this account is for the contract with the 
firm that handles repairing the typewriters in the Department's 
office. This is a one time per year charge. 

Opal asked are we still on the Unified Numbering System? 

Annilee said yes we are still on it. 

Discuss department priorities and objectives: 

No comments on the department priorities and objectives. Which 
were Comprehensive Plan, Recycling Facility, and Goodhue County 
negotiations. 

Discuss/take action on the Position Descriptions for· the non
represented employees of the Department of Land Management and 
Records: 
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Annilee said she received the DMG reports and are wondering 
whether we should sign them. Right now we don't know where we're 
sitting because we don't know what will happen with the 
department. Should we at this point sign them because they could 
possibly change? 

steve and Dick said to go ahead and sign them under the 
assumption that nothing is going to change. 

Annilee said it will take us longer at a later date to go back 
and qhange them if a department head is hired. They are going to 
change based on what you decide to do. 

steve said to go ahead and sign them because they will have to be 
changed at some point in time. 

Annilee told Rita that she had to sign them also. 

Discuss uodate of the Recycling Facility and Goodhue county 
negotiations: 

Dick said we did get the rezoning for the highway department land 
(Zoned Commercial). Kristi is going to submit a somewhat plan so 
we can ap.ply for· a special use permit. 

Kristi said we're working on contracting an engineering firm now 
and woul~ use the plan that they submit. 

Rita said as far as Goodhue county the board had voted a couple 
.meetings ago to draft a letter about concerns of minimum tonnage 
and nothing has come back in written form yet. 

Agenda items for next meeting: 

1. Discuss/take action on the requesting to refill Department of 
Land Management Administrator position. 

2. Discuss/take action on the restructuring of the Department of 
Land Management and Records. 

3. Discuss update of the Recycling Facility and Goodhue county 
negotiations. 

A motion was made by George to adjourn the meeting, seconded by 
steve. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Submitted by Kenny Books. 
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T~1.ere vlill be a Land Hanagement Committee meeting on the 3Oth day 
of March, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Cou~thouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 3-9-95 

Discussjtake action on final approval of major 
certified survey map, Charles Miller, Section 18, 
Hartland Township 

Discussjtake on Gordon Ahlgren Assessors Plat 
located in Gov. Lot 1, Section 26, T27N, R20W, 
Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on tower ordinance revisions 
suggested by Bill Thiel 

Discussjtake action on complaint procedures 

Discuss educational class for employee 

Discussjtake action on the position description 
for the Administrator, refilling the Department of 
Land Management Administrator position, and the 
restructuring of the Department of Land Management 
and Records 

Discuss Union, Maiden Rock, and Rock Elm Township 
concerns with regard to the Comprehensive Plan per 
the request of the Townships 

Public comments 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



jiiERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"~EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

)NING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
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'~"O.BOX647 

.:.LSWORTH, WI 54011 -O ~~"\ 
LAND MANAGEMENT C~E MEETING 

MARCH 30, 1995 :rtt!.~ 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Rita Kozak, Donna Wilkens, 
Rich Ruemmele, Ed Sjostrom 

Petaja, 

OTHERS PRESENT: Louis campbell, Bob Britton, Roxanne Peterson, 
Gary Peterson, Norb Rehder, Ron Zelenka, Barry Barringer, Pat 
Yuengst, Dennis Hewitt, Marlene Hewitt, Doug Claflin, John Krings, 
Jack Luekber, Annilee Cain 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY RITA KOZAK, COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON 

NEXT MEETING DATES: April 04, 1995 Joint Meeting 
April 06, 1995. 
April 27, 1995 
May 09, 1995 
May 23, 1995 
June 06, 1995 
June 20, 1995 

APPROVE MINUTES: Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
3-9-95, seconded by George Petaja. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS TAKE ACTION ON FINAL APPROVAL OF MAJOR CERTIFIED SURVEY 
MAP, CHARLES MILLER, SECTION 18, HARTLAND TOWNSHIP: 

Kozak: Charles Miller was at a Land Management meeting on March 9, 
1995. Preliminary approval was given on March 9, 1995. 

Rehder: Passed out copies of the final plan and also the approved 
preliminary. Showed the difference of the preliminary vs the final 
as to the placement of the culverts showing the basic drainage 
patterns and cross section of the private driveway, road 
straighten-90. Otherwise the areas stayed roughly the same with no 
major boundary issues. 

Petaja: The driveway is part of the lot. 

Rehder: The easement is shown on the CSM to have legal access. 
When he sells the lot he will enter into an easement agreement 
(legal document), to specify the exact rights. An explanation in 
the deed can explain the maintenance agreement of the driveway such 
as a joint venture to maintain the driveway. The township has no 
involvement. 

Kozak: Read a portion of the staff report and recommendation by 
James Kleinhans, Zoning Administrator (attached) . 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Petaja: Moved that the final plan of the CSM for Charles. Miller be 
approved, seconded by Sjostrom. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON GORDON AHLGREN ASSESSORS PLAT LOCATED IN 
GOV. LOT 1, SECTION 26, T27N, R20W, CLIFTON TOWNSHIP: 

Pat Yuengst: Here to represent Gordon Ahlgren. Passed around the 
revised CSM. He advised that there is a court order to determine 
a plan. The road is different on the revised CSM. 

Members reviewed the revised CSM. and staff report by James 
Kleinhans, Zoning Administrator (attached). 

Petaja: Question as to how we amend assessor's plat. 

Kozak: Legal Opinion: "Amendments or corrections to an assessors' 
plat may be made at any time by the governing body by recording 
with the register of deeds a plat of the area affected by such 
amendment or correction, made and authenticated as proved by this 
section ••• " Sec. 70.27, Wis. Stats., and par. (4). "In that case 
it says the Town of Clifton approved of and caused to be filed the 
Assessors' Plat in question." 

Petaja: Questions why they are coming in with a CSM when the 
committee cannot approve it. 

Kozak: That is the recommendation for denial. The Staff Report 
and Legal Counsel has indicated that this be denied. Kozak read 
the Background of the staff report. "On December 8, 1993, the Land 
Management Department received a certified Survey Map for lots 10 
and 11 that are the combination of lots 1 and 2 of an approved 
Assessors' plat. The road easement was changed on the Certified 
Survey Map." originally in 1993 when tbe CSM came before the 
committee it said lot 1 in the background, these two lots were 
then established and the existing trav~l way had been moved over 
whiqh again has been changed in the revised map Yuengst showed the 
Committee this evening. It was originally 1 lot on the Assessor's 
plat, and now it is coming in as a CSM for two lots. In essence, 
staff does not recommend approval of this CSM because CSMs are 
not used to amend assessors plats or permitted for 
changing road easements. Therefore, the fact that they are trying 
to do a CSM on an Assessors' Plat and move the road are things that 
are not allowed under the Statute. Pierce County Corporation 
Counsel's opinion stated that the CSM should not be approved 
because of the above stated (two) reasons. 

Yuengst: Wanted the committee to realize that under Court Order 
there was a revised CSM and this was submitted after that. 

Kozak: The road right of way was one question, but the fact that 
two lots are coming out of one is another question that apparently 
our Corporation Counsel has a question about. 

Yuengst: What is the question: 
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Kozak: She is not sure and advised Yuengst to address that 
question to the Corporation Counsel. The Corporation Counsel just 
indicated at this point that it has to either be approved or denied 
by the committee and that is what the committee action is. It was 
denied. A copy of the staff report can be provided to Ed Vlack and 
whomever. She has a copy of the letter from Judge Wing and the 
reply from Corporation Counsel in accordance with the code 
provision in question, but we do not currently have a director in 
Land Management therefore the final approval has to be granted or 
directed by this Committee·and that is why it is here right now. 
The decision is based on state statute. 

Petaja: Moved to deny the CSM map of an existing Assessors' Plat 
based on the legal opinion of the Corporation Counsel and the 
Department's staff report recommendation, Sjostrom seconded. 
Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON TOWER ORDINANCE REVISIONS SUGGESTED BY BILL 
THIEL: Tabled 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON COMPLAINT PROCEDURES: Tabled 

DISCUSS EDUCATIONAL CLASS FOR EMPLOYEE: 

Cain: Needs to take six credits of college classes in order to 
have her classes paid for (not by the County). The schedule of 
classes provided.by the college for evening classes will not allow 
Cain to take the full six credits. cain requested that she be able 
to take a one credit class to fulfill her six credit obligation 
during the day time. There is a 50 minute 1 credit class that can 
be taken during her lunch hour on Tuesdays only. Cain put in 74 
hours of comp time in 1994. cain can either use comp time for the 
additional time it will take her to go to and from class or come in 
early. She would need 16 hours of comp time to complete this 
class. This class is a required class for Cain to obtain her 
degree in Business Administration. · 

Petaja: Moved to approve Annilee Cain to attend a daytime class, 
seconded by Ruemmele. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS /TAKE ACTION ON THE POSITION DESCRIPTION FOR THE 
ADMINISTRATOR, REFILLING THE DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
ADMINISTRATOR POSITION, AND THE RESTRUCTURING OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
LAND MANAGEMENT AND RECORDS: 

Kozak: Reiterated that · a Joint meeting was held last week 
regarding these issues and that they were unable to resolve the 
issues. There was a motion at that meeting to bring these issues 
back to Land Management Committee as the lead committee for the 
determination of how to refill the position and whether or not to 
restructure Land Management and Records. This committee needs to 
make a decision and bring it back to a joint meeting next week. 
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Petaja: Compromise. The Solid Waste Manager cannot be a separate 
entity using Department Staff. For now the Department Head could 
delegate and prioritize staff time, (to hopefully eliminate any 
conflict between Solid waste and Land Management) , so that the 
Solid Waste Manager can use the Department's staff when available. 
Possible to refill the Department Head removing Solid Waste duties. 
They will also get rid of the MOU and put the Solid Waste 
Management Board back on their own. 

Kozak: Passed out the chart to explain the split (attached). The 
administrator is currently. vacant and this would be a position that 
would be refilled. This position would supervise the Engineer, the 
zoning Administrator, the Administrative Assistant, the County 
surveyor and any Consultant. The Solid Waste Manager would be off 
as a separate entity supervised by the Solid Waste Management 
Board. The Secretary part at this time would be scratched and 
assigned by the Solid Waste Department. 

Petaja: If someone from the Land Management Department works for 
the Solid Waste Department, then that person's time would be 
reported and budgeted to the Solid Waste Department. 

Kozak: A better job description for the Administrator position 
will have to be drafted. 

Petaja: Joint meetings will be held on an as needed bases. There 
will still be some interaction, since the Solid Waste Department 
will be using the Department of Land Management staff. Hopefully 
down the road Solid waste can hire staff to complete the Solid 
Waste Department's work, so that it does not have to be provided by 
the Land Management Department. 

Ruemmele: Because of past experience we cannot determine who 
precisely will do what work or for what time period since projects 
and priorities predict a change in who does what and when. 

Barringer: Evaluate the situation of Joint meetings in 12 months 
to see if they are still needed. 

Petaja: Moved to refill the Administrator position and the split 
of Solid Waste functions from the Department of Land Management 
with the exception of being able to use Department Staff, propose 
Statute and Code Changes with the assistance of the Corporation 
counsel, and that Staff time be determined by the Administrator. 
Sjostrom seconded. 

DISCUSS UNION, MAIDEN ROCK, AND ROCK ELM TOWNSHIP CONCERNS WITH 
REGARD TO THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN PER THE REQUEST OF THE TOWNSHIPS: 

Representatives from the Townships are: Jack Luebker, Maiden Rock; 
Doug Claflin, Rock Elm; and John Krings, Union. 

Claflin: Major concerns at their meetings is that the people are 
not happy with the goals drawn up by BRW. They want it the way it 
is now. 
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Krings: Indicated that they had a vote at the end of their meeting 
and it was 83 against and 2 for (Rock Elm, Ellsworth). They are 
very rural in their area and they want to keep their schools and 
they do not want anything that will slow down their population 
growth. They have lost 20% of their population. They are the 
opposite of the western part of the County. They have maybe one 
house built in three years and do not have any problem with 
development. They want to do what the people want so they want to 
leave everything the way it is now.· 

Kozak:· She has had this discussion with other townships in the 
eastern part of the County and their opinion. Though the words or 
definitions may be somewhat different, there still is allowed in 
the menu ways of leaving your township the way that it is. She 
asked if it is the opinion of their townships that it is impossible 
to deal with.the existing choices, the vocabulary, the idea of a 
plan or what. 

Krings: They do not know what the end plan will be. They do not 
know how to map when they do not know how everything is going to be 
worded for the final plan. They want to stay as they are. They 
want to keep the one acre lot. 

Claflin: Also the restriction on the deeds. 

Kozak: She advised the townships that the more specific they can 
be the better it will be for all of us so determinations can be 
made on what needs to be done to make this more palatable and how 
we need to change things. Another question brought up besides the 
one acre lot and restriction issue is the non-conforming use issue. 

Claflin: Referred to Bill Kirk's article in the paper with regard 
to the State eventually having a Land Use Plan. Would like the 
limited State regulations and do not want any more regulations than 
what they have now. 

Ruemmele: Discussed the petitions that the Committee has received 
with regard to amending the zoning code, which is every citizens 
right to do. They are changing zoning in a piece-meal fashion. 
The only chance to obtain input by the citizens now is if they come 
to the public hearing. Through the comprehensive plan the citizens 
can have input and there can be many changes instead of by piece
meal petitions. Now anyone can petition the committee for a 
change, and if the citizens don't come to the hearing with their 
input, the ordinance may change and the citizens will not even know 
about it until later. This process is to obtain citizen input in 
all areas. The ideal thing to happen with the comprehensive plan 
is that we can offer a more modern approach to land use. It takes 
into consideration the best that we have had since 1968 with the 
amendments that have been added/changed. It gives the townships a 
chance to consider what they want applied to them and to map what 
they want. The townships can accept the code if they want zoning · 
and be coached if they need to change something as they have done 
tonight. Change does not have to be bad. We run into changes that 
are good, bad and otherwise with the petitions. We have put so 
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many patches on the zoning code that we are painting ourselves into 
involuntary corners for the whole county without much input on any 
of them. He does not feel that we can trash the process because we 
have resistance, because of the petitions that come forth. 

Krings: Other townships have informed him if it doesn't fit the 
bill they are going to look at opting out or having their own 
zoning. 

Ruemmele: If Townships opt out there could possibly be disarray 
with adjoining property owners. 

Krings: Advised that he did not like the menu provided by Bill 
Weber, BRW. 

Ruemmele: If there are no . choices on the menu that are liked, they 
can make up their own menu of choices. He also advised that this 
county is trying to make the plan as much of a democracy as 
possible. Other counties did not obtain citizen input, like Pierce 
County is doing. Subdivisions, septics and shoreland/floodplain 
issues will still be part of County Zoning as mandated by the 
state. 

Petaja: The County Board must approve of the Township Zoning if a 
township opts out. The Committee is going to be working on the 
non-conforming uses to try and straighten it out. · 

Krings: The next CAC meeting is the 19th of April. 

Kozak: The more you can bring to the meeting the better. This 
will hopefully also help some of the other townships. The terms 
then can be discussed. If you cannot map it, write it up. Tell 
exactly what you do and do not want, be specific. Make sure you 
tell what "want to stay the same as now" means. That way the 
Committee and other townships can obtain some ideas. 

Ruemmele: Also be aware that changes have probably already been 
made that they are not aware of through the petition process. 

Krings: Indicated that Weber informed him that they would look 
over the plan in 2, 3 or 5 ye~rs and there would be no rezones. 

Ruemmele: A rezone request will not be eliminated because of the 
comprehensive plan:. Anybody can petition at any time. · Map your 
land use as to what you anticipate now and try to group some things 
so you do not wind up living next to a battery plant. Around 
cities, rural centers and villages, put in densities and have the 
plumbing coordinate. 

Open for public comments: 

Bob Britton-Spring Lake: Spring Lake has the same feelings as the 
townships represented tonight. There has not been any change in 
Spring Lake Township since 1968. The only change is that they lost 
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population. 
them. 

They do not want the sophisticated plan forced on 

Ruemmele: Questioned what is being forced on them. 

Britton: The whole thing. Wants only the state requirements. 

Ruemmele: The intent is not that each township have the same plan, 
l~nd us·e$ or choices. He feels there has been. a misunderstanding. 

Britton: What about the issue of being at least as restrictive as 
county Zoning. 

Petaja: If you do not want to take part in County Zoning just 
don't approve the zoning Code. If you want to have your own zoning 
draw it up for County Board approval. You can draw up your own 
plan or have no zoning what soever. You can put anything into your 
plan as long as it is legal. 

Ruemmele: The door needs to be open for discussion from everybody. 

Kozak: There is mix up between the comprehensive plan and a zoning 
ordinance. The comprehensive plan is a strategic document. It 
gives some idea about land development, land uses, the way you like 
to see your community x number of years ahead. That is all that it 
does and it has no legal repercussion at all. It does not say you 
cannot do anything. Example for a community: our township is a 
ag-rural community and we want to stay this way and the way we can 
stay this way is to do this, this and this in order for that to 
occur. (Whatever this is). That is all that a land use plan will 
do. If we take it a step further and .the CAC comes back with a 
document, as a land use committee they pass it on to the County. 
Board. The county Board passes it. At that point and time we have 
zoning try to look at those land uses that you determined as best 
for your townships and try to write a zoning ordinance in order to 
enforce those land uses to occur. Whether it is a protection 
policy for ag land or cluster zoning for your community. We detail 
a zoning ordinance that can enforce those land uses. It is a 
problem right now that we mix the comprehensive plan with the 
zoning ordinance. Everybody has a vision for their township. If 
you want it to stay the same we need to know your vision, how you 
see your community, for the protection of your community. 

Gary Peterson-Spring Lake: Question on if it is true that if your 
land is zoned for something that it could be put on your deed. If 
that is true how can you petition to have it changed. 

Kozak: That is a suggestion, one aspect of a plan. It is just an 
option? The statement put on the deed is for cluster housing only, 
so that it is indicated on the deed that x amount of houses were 
clustered on that piece of property and no more will be allowed. 
Again this is still an option, not a fixed part of the document. 

Peterson: He does not .feel that anyone has the right to vision as 
to how the County should work. 
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Hulbert: Does not agree with the fact that the Township has to 
have the County Board approval for zoning. That is not true for 
all situations. In Chapter 56, if it is during the comprehensive 
change in the zoning ordinance, all townships can opt out of county 
zoning. Once they opt out of County Zoning, the Village Powers 
adopt their own zoning ordinance and the County has no control. 

Petaja: :Informed that the Corporation Counsel advised if the 
County has comprehensive zoning in affect the County Board approves 
all zoning of rural townships. 

Hulbert: If the Comprehensive zoning is in affect. Once you get 
the comprehensive zoning so that it is not in affect by going 
through this procedure and opening the door, then people can then 
either accept the county's new comprehensive zoning or they may 
choose to opt out. If they choose to opt out then they can adopt 
Village Powers and adopt their own zoning ordinance or you may have 
no zoning. 

Petaja: Agrees, but if they enact their own zoning in the County 
with comprehensive zoning (in the State Statutes) the County Board 
still must approve it. 

Kozak: A clarification and statement will be obtained by our 
Corporation Counsel. 

Hulbert: The statement that the people in the eastern part of the 
County is paying for what is happening in the western part is not 
true. The activity of the County Board and Land Management 
Committee is proportional on the population or proportional on the 
activity that goes on. If you do not have a lot of activity or a 
lot of houses, you only pay a portion of the bill on the property 
taxes. The prop-erty taxes are higher in the areas with the 
activity. If a township drops out of comprehensive zoning and the 

. county obtains comprehensive zoning, through the property taxes you 
will continue to pay for County zoning- even if · you are out of 

. County zoning. If you adopt your own zoning you will pay for your 
township zoning and your county zoning. There is no way to get out 
of this. County zoning is set up by State Statutes, because the 
County is charged by the State Legislature to coordinate everything 
.within the County ordinance. Most Counties that do comprehensive 
planning have one hearing by the County Board. The County Board 
adopts the County plan with minimal input from the townships. 
Pierce County is trying to·maximize public involvement. People 
need to understand the reality and take the time to understand the 
process that is being proposed and look at the laws and regulations 
and debate the truth and not rely on heresay. · 

Ron Zelenka-Maiden Rock: Feels that what ~as said here tonight was 
not what he heard before. He understood it as here is what is 
being handed to you make a decision and that's it. He discussed 
the two different branches of government, County and Township. 
There are 17 different needs (17 different townships). The Land 
Management Committee provided things through a professional 
organization that handled it out to the people. He feels that the 
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Committee should not make any decisions right now. He feels that 
the Committee should go along with their process as is because he 
does not feel that any township will go along with it. Then they 
will have no zoning problems at all except those mandated by the 
state. There will not be a need then for a Land Management Head, 
and the County will save a lot of money and maybe that is the way 
it should be. He does not see where the plan can be fixed. It has 
to much controversy, to many things that will not fly, including 
restrictions on the deed. The process is not new ·to the Country it 
is on~y new· to our County. What does happen is the ordinance does 
follow what the plan says. 

Kozak: Feels that it is unfortunate. It was not the intent that 
the· townships not have a voice in __ the_,yrqg_es§!.-. It is true in a 
democracy that the majority rules, but· that does not mean that the 
minority is not heard and she feels that is an important part that 
needs to be brought back to the Citizen's Advisory Committee on the 
19th of April. If your choices are not represented, then bring 
something that you have created yourselves. The whole purpose of 
having a pro~essional lead us through the process was to offer 
structure to those townships that need it, want it, or could use 
it. It is not the.intent of BRW to say this is the only way to do 
it because it is not. The Committee and County Board choose the 
one that they thouglit would work the best for the County. If the 
choice that they made works well for some townships and not for 
others, than they need to make it work for those townships, but 
they. need help in determining how to do that and that is why we 
need the townships to bring there ideas and what they want back to 
the committee. 

Ruemmele: In the beginning the Land Management Committee thought 
that they would be holding these hearings. The most direct 
receivers of information coming from the Township level, surveys, 
or whatever the conduit being recorded. The County Board, not sure 
unanimous but it was evident, decided l:\.ow to implement this process 
and as a direct result the CAC was created. The Land Management 
Committee will remove itself from the function of conducting the 
comprehensive planning hearing in order to insure that there is 
democratic input. The meetings were supposed to obtain the likes 
and dislikes of the citizens. He feels that LMC is now being 
pushed back into this issue, because they have all kinds of people 
that are not using what the County Board thought would work. The 
citizens are directly involved and they have meetings with a chance 
to put in their ideas and they don't want to, or so it appears, so 
maybe this will have to change. 

Zelenka: The Land Management Committee members should be able to 
make ~he decision in the best interest of the county, .whether or 
not there is anybody else giving input. {He is referring to public 
input at the LMC meetings during public hearings for change.) 

Kozak: Applying that argument further, what does the committee do 
with the CAC comments. If the LMC does not obtain comments from 
the CAC as to comprehensive planning issues how can the LMC make 
the decisions? The importance of having public input is because it 
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affects everybody and they want to hear the comments so that they 
do make good decisions. Just because a member is an elected or 
appointed member does not mean that they are all knowing. Public 
participation is very important and we cannot work in a vacuum. 
That is why we have the· CAC. 

Petaja: The LMC does not make the decisions with regard to the 
zones, that is a County Board function. But the LMC makes a 
recommendation to the County Board •. 

Ruemmele: When a decision is based on one or two people, it is a 
heavy decision to make because it says, here we go 17 townships. 
Someday someone will come back and be upset about a decision. 

Hulbert: Before we worry about what is being proposed for the 
future, you should currently understand the existing situation 
(ordinance) • There is a plan in affect in the County, developed in 
1968. He keeps hearing people ·say, well this new thing, an example 
is outlawing home and farm based occupations. The existing did 
too. This LMC committee worked with the current Land Management 
Staff to loosen that issue up. There are other things that the 
current ordinance says and does that a lot of people have 
difficulties with. In one case, letters were received that a 
person should not be able to do what he wanted on his land. People 
are very vocal for doing w~at they want to on their own land until 
they are against what their neighbor wants to do on hisjher land. 

Roxanne Peterson~spring Lake: Wanted to know if there is a time 
limi~ for adopting this new plan? 

Kozak: There is a time line, but it probably will not stay as is 
and cannot predict a time limit at this time. 

R. Peterson: She would like their township to get back together 
and discuss the issues since she feels that prior they were 
misinformed. 

Kozak: At the next CAC meeting bring the information that you have 
because it will be helpful, and they will go from there. A lot of 
townships will probably not be ready by the next CAC meeting. 

Ruemmele: Feels that written reports will be very helpful because 
it is hard to compile information on vocal input alone. Even if a 
total decision has not been made, a written report to the decisions 
to date would be helpful. You can even put the reports in the LMC 
folders. 

Britton: Wanted to know why a certain conditional use was not 
brought up before. 

Kozak: Explained that there was not an intent for this conditional 
use until it was brought in. 
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Hulbert: The Conditional Use section in the ordinance says that 
you cannot conditionally use something that is not listed because 
there is not a lawful responsibility to do so. 

Petaja: Just as a response to documentation on deeds, when a CSM 
goes through, written documentation-is placed on deeds with regard 
to who is responsible to maintain the road. 

Ruemmele: This is a covenant:: for the protection of the future 
owner who does not know what was done or said prior. Also, there 
is nothing preconceived or printed up now. 

Petaja: The ·LMc wants options from all landowners, therefore if a 
neighbor wants to subdivide, have cluste~ hQusing, or an industry 

--let the~ landowner state:--such." The LMC wants the options to be 
open. The LMC is trying to come up with some options and will send 
them out. It will probably not be ready by April 19. 

Kozak: There will probably be a series of township meetings again 
to discuss the maps/plans. ' 

Petaja: The LMC will put the maps together and show the townships 
how they compare. If a party does not think it is right they can 
discuss and work on ways to hopefully change it. 

R Peterson: Wanted to know about exclusive ag and if it is still 
restricted. 

Kozak: The LMC does not have much say in the Federal Programs. It 
is the call of the township to protect exclusive ag. If a 
landowner wants it ag that is what they should designate. 

Britton: There is a limitation as to dictation by federal mandate. 

Kozak: There are environmental factors. 

- · Britton: Questioned reason for the 2 acre minimum. 

Kozak: The philosophy is to maintain a more rural atmosphere by 
going to larger lots. It is a way to preserve land, a maintenance 
tool. 

Hulbert: Another reason is the impact on taxes. Because more 
rural atmosphere the property taxes will escalate (also for the 
farmers), because of road maintenance, school buses, etc. 

Britton: Disagrees,. we are not in a heavily populated area. 

Kozak: Explained how example issues used in population centers are 
a problem. She hopes that the Township is now seeing this as an 
opportunity and that the LMC is there to help them. 
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AGENDA ITEMS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS: 

Towers 

Complaint procedures 

How does the County look at the Uniform Numbering System and how 
the Fire Departments responds to it. 

Howard Christian 40 acre petition, after next CAC meeting 

Trumpeter Valley at future, future meeting 

Motion to Adjourn by Petaja, Ruemmel~ seconded. Motion passed. 

Submitted by Annilee Cain 
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:PIERCE COUJ\fTY SCONSIN 
.... PEPARTI\'IENT OF ~~IANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

OFFICE (715) . 232 
PLA.N~~ING OFFICE (715) 273~3531 ~ EXT. 333 

... P.O. BOX 647 
SLLS\VORTH, WI 54011 

!-larch 24, 1995 

STAFF REPORT 

Applicant: Gordon Ahlgren 

Request: Certified Survey Map approval of an existing assessors 
plat. 

Background: 

On December 8, 19 9 3 , the Land Management Department received a 
Certified survey Map for lots 10 and 11 that are the combination of 
lots 1 and 2 of an approved Assessors plat. The road easement was 
changed on the Certified survey Map. 

Facts bearing on the case: 

The property is located in Government Lot 1 of Section 26, T27N, 
R20W, Town of Clifton. 

WI State Statute 70.27 (3} states that after an assessor's plat has 
been made and recorded with the register of deeds as provided by 
this section, all conveyances of lands included in such assessors's 
plat shall be by reference to such plat. 

WI State Statute 70.27 (4} Amendments. Amendments or corrections to 
an assessors's plat may be made at any time by the governing body 
by recording with the register of deeds a plat of the area affected 
by such amendment or correction, made and authenticated as provided 
in this section. 

WI State statute 236.03 (1} states any division of land which 
results in a subdivision as defined in s. 236.02 (12). (a} shall be, 
and any other division may be, surveyed and a plat thereof approved 
and recorded as required by this chapter. 

WI Statute 236.03 (2} This section does not apply to assessors' 
plats made under s. 70.27, but such assessors' plats shall, except 
in counties h~ving a population of 500,000 or more, comply with s. 
236.15 (1) (a) to (g) and 236.20 (1) and (2) (a) to (e), unless 
waived under s 236.20 (2) (L). 

WI statutes 236.15 refers to surveying requirements, 236.20 covers 
final plat requirements in addition to map information plus 236.20 
(L) does not apply in this case. 

-=.cs 
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Recommendation: 

staff does not recommend approval of this Certified Survey Map. 
Certified Survey Maps are not used to amend assessors plats or 
permitted for changing road easements. Pierce County Corporation 
counsel opinion stated that this Certified Survey Map should not be 
approved. 

Submitted by: 

.James Kleinhans 
Zoning Administrator 



2IERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
.DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~ONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
Y.O. BOX647 
:LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 

MARCH 30, 1995 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Rita Kozak, 
Rich Ruemmele, Ed Sjostrom 

OTHERS PRESENT: Louis campbell, Bob Britton, Roxanne Peterson, 
Gary Peterson, Norb Rehder, Ron Zelenka, Barry Barringer, Pat 
Yuengst, Dennis Hewitt, Marlene Hewitt, Doug Claflin, John Krings, 
Jack Luekber, Annilee Cain 

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY RITA KOZAK, COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON 

NEXT MEETING DATES: April 04, 1995 Joint Meeting 
April 06, 1995 
April 27, 1995 
May 09, 1995 
May 23, 1995 
June 06, 1995 
June 20, 1995 

APPROVE MINUTES: Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
3-9-95, seconded by George Petaja. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS TAKE ACTION ON FINAL APPROVAL OF MAJOR CERTIFIED SURVEY 
MAP, CHARLES MILLER, SECTION 18, HARTLAND TOWNSHIP: 

Kozak: Charles Miller was at a Land Management meeting on March 9, 
1995. Preliminary approval was given on March 9, 1995. 

Rehder: Passed out copies of the final plan and also the approved 
preliminary. Showed the difference of the preliminary vs the final 
as to the placement of the culverts showing the basic drainage 
patterns and cross section of the private driveway, road 
straighten-90. Otherwise the· areas stayed roughly the same with no 
major boundary issues. 

Petaja: The driveway is part of the lot. 

Rehder: The easement is shown on the CSM to have legal access. 
When he sells the lot he will enter into an easement agreement 
(legal document), to specify the exact rights. An explanation in 
the deed can explain the maintenance agreement of the driveway such 
as a joint venture to maintain the driveway. The township has no 
involvement. 

Kozak: Read a portion of the staff report and recommendation by 
James Kleinhans, Zoning Administrator (attached). 

Working today for a better tomorrow 

"""""""' 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Petaj a: Moved that the final plan of the CSM for Charles Miller be 
approved, seconded by Sjostrom. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON GORDON AHLGREN ASSESSORS PLAT LOCATED IN 
GOV. LOT 1, SECTION 26, T27N, R20W, CLIFTON TOWNSHIP: 

Pat Yuengst: Here to represent Gordon Ahlgren. Passed around the 
revised CSM. He advised that there is a court order to determine 
a plan. The road is different on the revised CSM. 

Members reviewed the revised CSM and staff report by James 
Kleinhans, Zoning Administrator .(attached). 

Petaja: Question as to how we amend assessor's plat. 

Kozak: Legal Opinion: "Amendments or corrections to an assessors' 
plat may be made at any time by the governing body by recording 
with the register of deeds a plat of the area affected by such 
amendment or correction, made and authenticated as proved by this 
section .•• " Sec. 70.27, Wis. Stats., and par. (4). "In that case 
it says the Town of Clifton approved of and caused to be filed the 
Assessors' Plat in question." 

Petaja: Questions why they are coming in with a CSM when the 
Committee cannot approve it. 

Kozak: That is the recommendation for denial. The Staff Report 
and Legal Counsel has indicated that this be denied. Kozak read 
the Background of the staff report. "On December 8, 1993, the Land 
Management Department received a Certified Survey Map for lots 10 
and 11 that are the combination of lots 1 and 2 of an approved 
Assessors' plat. The road easement was changed on the Certified 
Survey Map." Originally in 1993 wh~n the CSM came before the 
committee it said lot 1 in the background, these two lots were 
then established and the existing travel way had been moved over 
which again has been changed in the revised map Yuengst showed the 
Committee this evening. It was originally 1 lot on the Assessor's 
plat, and now it is coming in as a CSM for two lots. In essence, 
staff does not recommend approval of this CSM because CSMs are 
not used to amend assessors plats or permitted for 
changing road easements. Therefore, the fact that they are trying 
to do a CSM on an Assessors' Plat and move the road are things that 
are not allowed under the Statute. Pierce County Corporation 
Counsel's opinion stated that the CSM should not be approved 
because of the above stated (two) reasons. 

Yuengst: Wanted the committee to realize that under Court Order 
there was a revised CSM and this was submitted after that. 

Kozak: The road right of way was one question, but the fact that 
two lots are coming out of one is another question that apparently 
our Corporation Counsel has a question about. 

Yuengst: What is the question: 
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Kozak: She is not sure and advised Yuengst to address that 
question to the Corporation Counsel. The Corporation Counsel just 
indicated at this point that it has to either be approved or denied 
by the committee and that is what the committee action is. It was 
denied. A copy of the staff report can be provided to Ed Vlack and 
whomever. She has a copy of the letter from Judge Wing and the 
reply from corporation counsel in accordance · with the code 
provision in question, but we do not currently have a director in 
Land Management therefore the final approval has to be granted or 
directed by this Committee and that is why it is here right now. 
The decision is based on State Statute. 

Petaja: Moved to deny the CSM map of an existing Assessors' Plat 
based on the legal opinion of the Corporation Counsel and the 
Department's staff .report recommendation, Sjostrom seconded. 
Motion passed. 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON TOWER ORDINANCE REVISIONS SUGGESTED BY BILL 
THIEL: Tabled 

DISCUSS/TAKE ACTION ON COMPLAINT PROCEDURES: Tabled 

DISCUSS EDUCATIONAL CLASS FOR EMPLOYEE: 

Cain: Needs to take six credits of college classes in order to 
have her classes paid for (not by the County}. The schedule of 
classes provided by the college for evening classes will not allow 
Cain to take the full six credits. Cain requested that she be able 
to take a one credit class to fulfill her six credit obligation 
during the day time. There is a 50 minute 1 credit class that can 
be taken during her lunch hour on Tuesdays only. Cain put in 74 
hours of comp time in 1994. Cain can either use comp time for the 
additional time it will take her to go to and from class or come in 
early. She would need 16 hours of comp time to complete this 
class. This class is a required class for Cain to obtain her 
degree in Business Administration. 

Petaja: Moved to approve Annilee Cain to attend a daytime class, 
seconded by Ruemmele. Motion passed. 

DISCUSS /TAKE ACTION ON THE POSITION DESCRIPTION FOR THE 
ADMINISTRATOR, REFILLING THE DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
ADMINISTRATOR POSITION, AND THE RESTRUCTURING OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
LAND MANAGEMENT AND RECORDS: 

Kozak: Reiterated that a Joint meeting was held last week 
regarding these issues and that they were unable to resolve the 
issues. There was a motion at that meeting to bring these issues 
back to Land Management Committee as the lead committee for the 
determination bf how to refill the position and whether or not to 
restructure Land Management and Records. This committee needs to 
make a decision and bring it back to a joint meeting next week. 
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Petaja: Compromise. The Solid Waste Manager cannot be a separate 
entity using Department Staff. For now the Department Head could 
delegate and prioritize staff time, (to hopefully eliminate any 
conflict between Solid Waste and Land Management) , so that the 
Solid Waste Manager can use the Department's staff when available. 
Possible to refill the Department Head removing Solid Waste duties. 
They will also get rid of the MOU and put the Solid Waste 
Management Board back on their own. 

Kozak: Passed.out the chart to explain the split (attached). The 
administrator is currently vacant and this would be a position that 
would be refilled. This position would supervise the Engineer, the 
Zoning Administrator, the Administrative Assistant, the county 
Surveyor and any Consultant. The Solid Waste Manager would be off 
as a separate entity supervised by the Solid Waste Management 
Board. The Secretary part at this time would be scratched and 
assigned by the Solid Waste Department. 

Petaja: If someone from the Land Management Department works for 
the Solid Waste Department, then that person's time would be 
reported and budgeted to the Solid Waste Department. 

Kozak: A better job description for the Administrator position 
will have to be drafted. 

Petaja: Joint meetings will be held on an as needed bases. There 
will still be some interaction, since the Solid Waste Department 
will be using the Department of Land Management staff. Hopefully 
down the road Solid Waste can hire staff to complete the Solid 
Waste Department's work, so that it does not have to be provided by 
the Land Management Department. 

Ruemmele: Because of past experience we cannot determine who 
precisely will do what work or for what time period since projects 
and priorities predict a change in who does what and when. 

Barringer: Evaluate the situation of Joint meetings in 12 months 
to see if they are still needed. 

Petaja: Moved to refill the Administrator position and the split 
of Solid Waste functions from the Department of Land Management 
with the exception of being able to use Department Staff, propose 
Statute and Code Changes with the assistance of the Corporation 
counsel, and that Staff time be determined by the Administrator. 
Sjostrom seconded. 

DISCUSS UNION, MAIDEN ROCK, AND ROCK ELM TOWNSHIP CONCERNS WITH 
REGARD TO THE COMPREHENSIVE PLAN PER THE REQUEST OF THE TOWNSHIPS: 

Representatives from the Townships are: Jack Luebker, Maiden Rock; 
Doug Claflin, Rock Elm; and John Krings, Union. 

Claflin: Major concerns at their meetings is that the people are 
not happy with the goals drawn up by BRW. They want it the way it 
is now. 
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Krings: Indicated that they had a vote at the end of their meeting 
and it was 83 against and 2 for (Rock Elm, Ellsworth). They are 
very rural in their area and they want to keep their schools and 
they do not want anything that will slow down their population 
growth. They have lost 20% of their population. They are the 
opposite of the western part of the County. They have maybe one 
house built in three years and do not have any problem with 
development. They want to do what the people want so they want to 
leave everything the way it is now. 

Kozak: She has had this discussion with other townships in the 
eastern part of the County and their opinion. Though the words or 
definitions may be somewhat different, there still is allowed in 
the menu ways of leaving your township the way that it is. She 
asked if it is the opinion of their townships that it is impossible 
to deal with the existing choices, the vocabulary, the idea of a 
plan or what. 

Krings: They do not know what the end plan will be. They do not 
know how to map when they do not know how everything is going to be 
worded for the final plan. They want to stay as they are. They 
want to keep the one acre lot. 

Claflin: Also the restriction on the deeds. 

Kozak: She advised the townships that the more specific they can 
be the better it will be for all of us so determinations can be 
made on what needs to be done to make this more palatable and how 
we need to change things. Another question brought up besides the 
one acre lot and restriction issue is the non-conforming use issue. 

Claflin: Referred to Bill Kirk's article in the paper with regard 
to the state eventually having a Land Use Plan. Would like the 
limited State regulations and do not want any more regulations than 
what they have now. 

Ruemmele: Discussed the petitions that the Committee has received 
with regard to amending the zoning code, which is every citizens 
right to do. They are changing zoning in a piece-meal fashion. 
The only chance to obtain input by the citizens now is if they come 
to the public hearing. Through the comprehensive plan the citizens 
can have input and there can be many changes instead of by piece
meal petitions. Now anyone can petition the committee for a 
change, and if the citizens don't come to the hearing with their 
input, the ordinance may change and the citizens will not even know 
about it until later. This process is to obtain citizen input in 
all areas. The ideal thing to happen with the comprehensive plan 
is that we can offer a more modern approach to land use. It takes 
into consideration the best that we have had since 1968 with the 
amendments that have been added/changed. It gives the townships a 
chance to consider what they want applied to them and to map what 
they want. The townships can accept the code if they want zoning 
and be coached if they need to change something as they have done 
tonight. Change does not have to be bad. We run into changes that 
are good, bad and otherwise with the petitions. We have put so 



LMC MEETING - MARCH 30, 1995 6 

many patches on the zoning code that we are painting ourselves into 
involuntary corners for the whole county without much input on any 
of them. He does not feel that we can trash the process because we 
have resistance, because of the petitions that come forth. 

Krings: Other townships have informed him if it doesn't fit the 
bill they are going to look at opting out or having their own 
zoning. 

Ruemmele: If Townships opt out there could possibly be disarray 
with adjoining property owners. 

Krings: Advised that he did not like the menu provided by Bill 
Weber, BRW. 

Ruemmele: If there are no choices on the menu that are liked, they 
can make up their own menu of choices. He also advised that this 
county is trying to make the plan as much of a democracy as 
possible. Other counties did not obtain citizen input, like Pierce 
County is doing. Subdivisions, septics and shorelandffloodplain 
issues will still be part. of County Zoning as mandated by the 
State. 

Petaja: The County Board must approve of the Township Zoning if a 
township opts out. The Committee is going to be working on the 
non-conforming uses to try and straighten it out. 

Krings: The next CAC meeting is the 19th of April. 

Kozak: The more you can bring to the meeting the better. This 
will hopefully also help some of the other townships. The terms 
then can be discussed. If you cannot map it, write it up. Tell 
exactly what you do and do not want, be specific. Make sure you 
tell what "want to stay the same as now" means. That way the 
Committee and other townships can obtain some ideas. 

Ruemmele: Also be aware that changes have probably already been 
made that they are not aware of through the petition process. 

Krings: Indicated that Weber informed him that they would look 
over the plan in 2, 3 or 5 years and there would be no rezones. 

Ruemmele: A rezone request will not be eliminated because of the 
comprehensive plan. Anybody can petition at any time. Map your 
land use as to what you anticipate now and try to group some things 
so you do not wind up living next to a battery plant. Around 
cities, rural centers and villages, put in densities and have the 
plumbing coordinate. 

Open for public comments: 

Bob Britton-Spring Lake: Spring Lake has the same feelings as the 
townships represented tonight. There has not been any change in 
Spring Lake Township since 1968. The only change is that they lost 
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population. 
them. 

They do not want the sophisticated plan forced on 

Ruemmele: Questioned what is being forced on them. 

Britton: The whole thing. Wants only the state requirements. 

Ruemmele: The intent is not that each township have the same plan, 
land uses or choices. He feels there has been a misunderstanding. 

Britton: What about the issue of being at least as restrictive as 
County Zoning. 

Petaja: If you do not want to take part in County Zoning just 
don't approve the zoning Code. If you want to have your own zoning 
draw it up for County Board approval. You can draw up your own 
plan or have no zoning what soever. You can put anything into your 
plan as long as it is legal. 

Ruemmele: The door needs to be open for discussion from everybody. 

Kozak: There is mix up between the comprehensive plan and a zoning 
ordinance. The comprehensive plan is a strategic document. It 
gives some idea about land development, land uses, the way you like 
to see your community x number of years ahead. That is all that it 
does and it has no legal repercussion at all. It does not say you 
cannot do anything. Example for a community: Our township is a 
ag-rural community and we want to stay this way and the way we can 
stay this way is to do this, this and this in order for that to 
occur. (Whatever this is). That is all that a land use plan will 
do. If we take it a step further and the CAC comes back with a 
document, as a land use committee they pass it on to the County 
Board. The County Board passes it. At that point and time we have 
zoning try to look at those land uses that you determined as best 
for your townships and try to write a zoning ordinance in order to 
enforce those land uses to occur. Whether it is a protection 
policy for ag land or cluster zoning for your community. We detail 
a zoning ordinance that can enforce those land uses. It is a 
problem right now that we mix the comprehensive plan with the 
zoning ordinance. Everybody has a vision for their township. If 
you want it to stay the same we need to know your vision, how you 
see your community, for the protection of your community. 

Gary Peterson-Spring Lake: Question on if it is true that if your 
land is zoned for something that it could be put on your deed. If 
that is true how can you petition to have it changed. 

Kozak: That is a suggestion, one aspect of a plan. It is just an 
option. The statement put on the deed is for cluster housing only, 
so that it is indicated on the deed that x amount of houses were 
clustered on that piece of property and no more will be allowed. 
Again this is still an option, not a fixed part of the document. 

Peterson: He does not feel that anyone has the right to vision as 
to how the County should work. 
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Hulbert: Does not agree with the fact that the Township has to 
have the County Board approval for zoning. That is not true for 
all situations. In Chapter 56, if it is during the comprehensive 
change in the zoning ordinance, all townships can opt out of county 
zoning. Once they opt out of County Zoning, the Village Powers 
adopt their own zoning ordinance and the County has no control. 

Petaj a: Informed that the Corporation Counsel advised if the 
County has comprehensive zoning in affect the County Board approves 
all zoning of rural townships. 

Hulbert: If the Comprehensive zoning is in affect. Once you get 
the comprehensive zoning so that it is not in affect by going 
through this procedure and opening the door, then people can then 
either accept the county's new comprehensive zoning or they may 
choose to opt out. If they choose to opt out then they can adopt 
Village Powers and adopt their own zoning ordinance or you may have 
no zoning. 

Petaja: Agrees, but if they enact their own zoning in the County 
with comprehensive zoning (in the State Statutes) the County Board 
still must approve it. 

Kozak: A clarification and statement will be obtained by our 
Corporation Counsel. 

Hulbert: The statement that the people in the eastern part of the 
County is paying for what is happening in the western part is not 
true. The activity of the County Board and Land Management 
Committee is proportional on the population or proportional on the 
activity that goes on. If you do not have a lot of activity or a 
lot of houses, you only pay a portion of the bill on the property 
taxes. The property taxes are higher in the areas with the 
activity. If a township drops out of comprehensive zoning and the 
county obtains comprehensive zoning, through the property taxes you 
will continue to pay for County zoning even if you are out of 
County zoning. If you adopt your own zoning you wi~l pay for your 
township zoning and your county zoning. There is no way to get out 
of this. County zoning is set up by State Statutes, because the 
County is charged by the State Legislature to coordinate everything 
within the County ordinance. Most Counties that do comprehensive 
planning have one hearing by the County Board. The County Board 
adopts the County plan with minimal input from the townships. 
Pierce County is trying to maximize public involvement. People 
need to understand the reality and take the time to understand the 
process that is being proposed and look at the laws and regulations 
and debate the truth and not rely on heresay. 

Ron Zelenka-Maiden Rock: Feels that what was said here tonight was 
not what he heard before. He understood it as here is what is 
being handed to you make a decision and that's it. He discussed 
the two different branches of government, County and Township. 
There are 17 different needs (17 different townships). The Land 
Management Committee provided things through a professional 
organization that handled it out to the people. He feels that the 
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committee should not make any decisions right now. He feels that 
the Committee should go along with their process as is because he 
does not feel that any township will go along with it. Then they 
will have no zoning problems at all except those mandated by the 
state. There will not be a need then for a Land Management Head, 
and the county will save a lot of money and maybe that is the way 
it should be. He does not see where the plan can be fixed. It has 
to much controversy, to many things that will not fly, including 
restrictions on the deed. The process is not new to the Country it 
is only new to our Co~nty. What does happen is the ordinance does 
follow what the plan says. 

Kozak: Feels that it is unfortunate. It was not the intent that 
the townships not have a voice in the process. It is true in a 
democracy that the majority rules, but that does not mean that the 
minority is not heard and she feels that is an important part that 
needs to be brought back to the Citizen's Advisory Committee on the 
19th of April. If your choices are not represented, then bring 
something that you have created yourselves. The whole purpose of 
having a professional lead us through the process was to offer 
structure to those townships that need it, want it, or could use 
it. It is not the intent of BRW to say this is the only way to do 
it because it is not. The Committee and county Board choose the 
one that they thought would work the best for the County. If the 
choice that they made works well for some townships and not for 
others, than they need to make it work for those townships, but 
they need help in determining how to do that and that is why we 
need the townships to bring there ideas and what they want back to 
the committee. 

Ruemmele: In the beginning the Land Management Committee thought 
that they would be holding these hearings. The most direct 
receivers of information coming from the Township level, surveys, 
or whatever the conduit being recorded. The County Board, not sure 
unanimous but it was evident, decided how to implement this process 
and as a direct result the CAC was created. The Land Management 
Committee will remove itself from the function of conducting the 
comprehensive planning hearing in order to insure that there is 
democratic input. The meetings were supposed to obtain the likes 
and dislikes of the citizens. He feels that LMC is now being 
pushed back into this issue, because they have all kinds of people 
that are not using what the County Board thought would work. The 
citizens are directly involved and they have meetings with a chance 
to put in their ideas and they don't want to, or so it appears, so 
maybe this will have to change. 

Zelenka: The Land Management Committee members should be able to 
make the decision in the best interest of the County, whether or 
not there is anybody else giving input. (He is referring to public 
input at the LMC meetings during public hearings for change.) 

Kozak: Applying that argument further, what does the committee do 
with the CAC comments. If the LMC does not obtain comments from 
the CAC as to comprehensive planning issues how can the LMC make 
the decisions? The importance of having public input is because it 
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affects everybody and they want to hear the comments so that they 
do make good decisions. Just because a member is an elected or 
appointed member does not mean that they are all knowing. Public 
participation is very important and we cannot work in a vacuum. 
That is why we have the CAC. 

Petaja: The LMC does not make the decisions with regard to the 
zones, that is a County Board function. But the LMC makes a 
recommendation to the County Board. 

Ruemmele: When a decision is based on one or two people, it is a 
heavy decision to make because it says, here we go 17 townships. 
Someday someone will come back and be upset about a decision. 

Hulbert: Before we worry about what is being proposed for the 
future, you should currently understand the existing situation 
(ordinance). There is a plan in affect in the County, developed in 
1968. He keeps hearing people say, well this new thing, an example 
is outlawing home and farm based occupations. The existing did 
too. This LMC committ~e worked with the current Land Management 
Staff to loosen that issue up. There are other things that the 
current ordinance says and does that a lot of people have 
difficulties with. In one case, letters were received that a 
person should not be able to do what he wanted on his land. People 
are very vocal for doing what they want to on their own land until 
they are against what their neighbor wants to do on his/her land. 

Roxanne Peterson-Spring Lake: Wanted to know if there is a time 
limit for adopting this new plan? 

Kozak: There is a time line, but it probably will not stay as is 
and cannot predict a time limit at this time. 

R. Peterson: 
and discuss 
misinformed. 

She would like their township to get back together 
the issues since she feels that prior they were 

Kozak: At the next CAC meeting bring the information that you have 
because it will be helpful, and they will go from there. A lot of 
townships will probably not be ready by the next CAC meeting. 

Ruemmele: Feels that written reports will be very helpful because 
it is hard to compile information on vocal input alone. Even if a 
total decision has not been made, a written report to the decisions 
to date would be helpful. You can even put the reports in the LMC 
folders. 

Britton: Wanted to know why a certain conditional use was not 
brought up before. 

Kozak: Explained that there was not an intent for this conditional 
use until it was brought in. 
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Hulbert: The Conditional Use section in the ordinance says that 
you cannot conditionally use something that is not listed because 
there is not a lawful responsibility to do so. 

Petaja: Just as a response to documentation on deeds, when a CSM 
goes through, written documentation is placed on deeds with regard 
to who is responsible to maintain the road. 

Ruemmele: This is a covenant for the protection of the future 
owner who does not know what was done or said prior. Also, there 
is nothing preconceived or printed up now. 

Petaja: The ·LMc wants options from all landowners, therefore if a 
neighbor wants to subdivide, have cluster housing, or an industry 
let the landowner state such. The LMC wants the options to be 
open. The LMC is trying to come up with some options and will send 
them out. It will probably not be ready by April 19. 

Kozak: There will probably be a series of township meetings again 
to discuss the maps/plans. 

Petaja: The LMC will put the maps together and show the townships 
how they compare. If a party does not think it is right they can 
discuss and work on ways to hopefully change it. 

R Peterson: Wanted to know about exclusive ag and if it is still 
restricted. 

Kozak: The LMC does not have much say in the Federal Programs. It 
is the call of the township to protect exclusive ag. If a 
landowner wants it ag that is what they should designate. 

Britton: There is a limitation as to dictation by federal mandate. 

Kozak: There are environmental factors. 

Britton: Questioned reason for the 2 acre minimum. 

Kozak: The philosophy is to maintain a more rural atmosphere by 
going to larger .lots. It is a way to preserve land, a maintenance 
tool. 

Hulbert: Another reason is the impact on taxes. Because more 
rural atmosphere the property taxes will escalate (also for the 
farmers}, because of road maintenance, school buses, etc. 

Britton: Disagrees, we are not in a heavily populated area. 

Kozak: Explained how example issues used in population centers are 
a problem. She hopes that the Township is now seeing this as an 
opportunity and that the LMC is there to help them. 
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AGENDA ITEMS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS: 

Towers 

Complaint procedures 

How does the County look at the Uniform Numbering System and how 
the Fire Departments responds to it. 

Howard Christian 40 acre petition, after next CAC meeting 

Trumpeter Valley at future, future meeting 

Motion to Adjourn by Petaja, Ruemmele seconded. Motion passed. 

Submitted by Annilee Cain 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
." .. MDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
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~···P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be an open meeting of the Pierce County Solid Waste 
Management Board on Tuesday, April 4, 1995, immediately following 
the JOINT Land Management Committee and Solid Waste Management 
Board meeting in the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth, 
Wisconsin. 

REVISED AGENDA 

7:00 p.m. - Call to order 
- approve minutes of 3/14/95, 3/16/95, and 3/22/95 
- approve vouchers 
- set next meeting date 

Discussjtake action on using community service 
workers 

Discussjtake action on baler repairs 

- Discussjtake action on User Fee 

- Discussjtake action to authorize Rita Kozak to 
approve low bid for Heavy Metal & Rubber Days 

- Discussjtake action to approve a contract for a 
MRF engineering firm 

- Discussjtake action on Governor's Budget Bill 

- Motion to convene into closed session pursuant to 
WI SS 19.85 {1) (e) for the purpose of conducting 
specified public business; to wit: Developing · 
bargaining strategy with respect to Goodhue 
County Solid Waste Disposal Contract proposal 

- Motion to reconvene into open session 

- Agenda items for future meetings 

- Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES OF PIERCE 

APRIL 4., 1995 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dick Wilhelm, Steve Scnoeder, Roman Peterson, 
Opal Darr, Barry Barringer, Andrea Wieland, Don Johnson, Greg 
Engeset 

Others: Louis Campbell, Bernard Armbruster, Greg Gappa, Kristi 
Otterson 

The meeting was called to order by Rita Kozak. 

Motion by Opal Darr to approve the minutes of 3/14/95 and 3/22/95. 
Second by Steve Schoeder. Motion carried. 

Motion by Steve Schoeder to approve the vouchers. Second by Don 
Johnson. Motion carried. 

Next meeting dates: May 1 - 7:00 p.m. 
May 17 - 7:00 p.m. 

June 7 - 7:00 p.m. 
June 21 - 7:00 p.m. 

Discuss/take action on using community service workers: 

Kristi said she's still waiting to hear from Community Service 
people. Delayed for another meeting. 

Discuss/take action on baler repairs: 

Steve Schoeder made motion to allow Chair to review the quote and 
approve repairs as necessary. Second by Dick Wilhelm. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on User Fee: (see attached resolution) 

Discussion regarding change the wording that states "Land 
Management" to "Solid waste Management Board". 

Motion by Don Johnson to approve and to send onto the County Board. 
Second by Opal Darr. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action to authorize Rita Kozak to approve low bid for 
Heayy M~tal and Rubber Days: 

Motion by Dick Wilhelm to authorize Rita Kozak to approve the low 
bid for Heavy Metal and Rubber Days. Second by Greg Engeset. 
Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discuss/take action to approve a contract for a MRF engineering 
firm: 

Greg · Gappa explained how the RFP (Request for Proposals) was 
written. He recommended we send to the 3 firms listed. The April 
26th date be changed to May 1st due date to select the engineering 
firm (will adjust the dates). 

Steve Schoeder said · we should ask Bill. Thiel if we need to 
advertise the RFP due to the state grant money. Greg reviewed the 
highlights of the RFP. Greg to give a preliminary report to the 
SWMB at June 7th meeting. The engineering firm would coordinate 
construction bids. Page 7 - calendar of events date changes oral 
presentations and selection done on May 1st instead of April 26th. 
September 8th - final plans due. Engineering firm will present 
project to County Board for first reading at September meeting. 
Work could begin in December of 1995. 

Discussion on Cedar Corporation. Greg explained the permit 
procedure through the DNR. Opal asked if roads, and utili ties 
could be installed before the building starts? Ribbon cutting in 
1996. Opal asked how we can know about personal qualifications of 
the firms? Greg explained that qualifications regarding similar 
projects and personnel to be used on the project are requested and 
a part of the RFP. 

Andrea Wieland made a motion to approve the RFP ·contingent upon 
review by Bill Thiel. Second by Barry Barringer. Discussion 
followed - Barry asked to remove the term "bobcat" and replace with 
"skid loader". Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Governor's Budget Bill: 

Pierce County's grant will diminish to offset spending or tax cuts 
on other concerns. Don asked if other counties are as aggressive 
in their grant writing. Opal said she spoke with Eau Claire and 
Dunn County and said yes. Kristi said that most responsible units 
apply for grants. · 

Don Johnson made a motion to send a resolution to the Governor's 
Office which opposes the bill. Second by Andrea Wieland. Motion 
carried. 

Update on Goodhue County proposed contract: 

There was no "closed session meeting". Rita updated the Board on 
Goodhue county's desire to come and present to us their proposal 
for contracting with us. They will present in May. Opal said we 

2 



SWMB Minutes - 4/4/95 

need to invite the haulers. All the haulers receive agenda's for 
the meetings. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Community service workers may be back. 
2. SWMB will be informed of the baler cost for repair and the low 

bids for Heavy Metal and Rubber Days. 

Motion by Dick Wilhelm to adjourn. Second by Don Johnson. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by - - Andrea Wieland 
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RESOLUTION NO. 95-____ _ 
) ' l .. 

Resolution - To combine certain Parcels ot Taxable Real Estate For 
Imposition of the County Solid Waste and Recycling Fee 

WHEREAS, in 1993 Resolution No. 93-26 was adopted, pursuant to 
which a solid waste and recycling system fee in accord with Sec. 
'59.07(135) (n), Wis. Stats., has been charged to and against all 
improved parcels of real estate in the County; and 

WHEREAS, it has been brought to the attention of the county 
that ·certain inequities are inherent in the system because 
adjoining parcels are separately asses.sed with the fee, despite 
being used for a single, unitary purpose and being owned by the 
same person; and 

WHEREAS, the committee on Land Management and Records 
recommends eliminating this inequity in the following manner. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Pierce County Board of 
supervisors that parcels of real estate, separately numbered and 
assessed for general property tax purposes shall, for the purposes 
of implementing the solid waste and recycling program fee under 
Sec. 59.07 (135) (7), Wis. Stats., and Resolution No. 93-26, be 
treated as one, single parcel if: 

A. Each of the following criteria are met: 

(1) The parcels must be contiguous with one another, meaning 
that they shall either directly abut one another, sharing 
a common parcel line, or are separated only by a right
of-way, limited to public or private highways or streets, 
railway right-of-ways, or utility easements. 

(2) Each, such parcel shall be used for a single purpose only 
including but not limited to agricultural, commercial, 
industrial or residential uses. For the purpose of this 
criteria it shall be presumed that, contiguous parcels 
are to be separately treated for purposes of the solid 
waste and recycling fee if the taxation district assessor 
has caused the parcels to be evaluated as being in 
different classifications; e.g. as industrial and 
residential properties, for example. 

(3) There shall be no more than one (1) principal structure 
situated on the parcels collectively, as a whole. For 
purposes of this provision, the existence of accessory 
structures on one or more of the contiguous parcels shall 
not render them to be treated separately in application 
of this fee. 

(4) Each parcel shall be in unitary ownership. For the 
purposes of this criteria, unitary ownership shall mean 
ownership by the same, exact person or entity; e.g. each 
such parcel shall be held of record by one, identifiable 
person, for example, such as "Mary smith", "Smith Farms, 
Inc.", "John and Mary smith, Joint Tenants". 

B. If the parcels to be considered collectively are situated in 
two or more taxation districts (e.g., separate towns, cities 
or villages), if they meet with all of the criteria under A., 
above, the mere fact that they are situated in different 
taxation districts shall not cause them to be treated 
separately for purposes of implementation of the solid waste 
and recycling system fee. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that to the extent that this Resolution 
varies from the terms and conditions of Resolution No. 93-26, this 
Resolution shall control and shall act to repeal inconsistent 
language in Resolution No. 93-26. 



RESOLUTION TO CREATE CERTAIN PARCELS OF TAXABLE F~L ESTATE FOR 
IMPOSITION OF THE COUNTY SOLID WASTE AND RECYCLING FEE 

Dated this 

ATTESTED TO BY: 

County Clerk 

APPROVED AS TO 

_______ day of _________ , 1995. 

PIERCE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

By: 
Richard Wilhelm 
County Board Chairman 

FORM AND LEGALITY BY: 

Corporation Counsel 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
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,,P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

TO: Solid Waste Management Board 

FROM: 

RE: Balers' Repairs 

DATE: April 4, 1995 

Background 
On March 29, 1995, Ver-Tech Inc., conducted a Preventative 
Maintenance Report on the M60HP baler and the 1060 baler. The 
M60HP is in need of some repairs to the kicker, a part that 
pushes the bale out of the baler when bale is completed, a quote 
has been requested for this repair. 

The 1060 baler is in need of some major structural repairs. Some 
of the main welds connecting the base to the side frame are 
cracked. Scott Berg, the repair person with Ver-Tech, is in the 
process of consulting with Harmony Enterprises, the manufacturer, 
to determine who should fix this structural repair (Ver-Tech or 
Harmony Enterprises). Other repairs needed on the 1060 baler 
that were requested in the quote are; a leaking hydraulic hose, a 
new conveyor belt, refurbishin·g the old belt for emerg-encies, a 
coupling and extend the shaft to the coupling. 

Other requested items, by staff, in the quote on the 1060 repairs 
were; 1) a safety stop for the main power to be attached to the 
main control panel, which is to be used when pulling materials 
out from behind the platinum and 2) an onjoff switch to the 
conveyor feeding the baler on the other side, this will allow one 
worker to be spotting and operate the conveyor, switching sides 
of conveyor when needed for ergonomic purposes. This was a 
suggestion from the County's insurance agency in response to the 
most recent Worker's Compensation case .• 

Staff also requested a quote to repair the safety sliding door on 
the Economy baler, for it is currently not functioning and in 
violation of OSHA requirements. 

Recommendation 
Staff was unable to receive the quote for the balers' repairs by 
the Solid Waste Management Board meeting held on April 4, 1995, 
for this reason staff would recommend that the SWMB move to allow 
the chair to review the quote and approve the repairs as deemed 
necessary. 

cc: file 
A:\Sii!IB40 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

FROM: 

Soli~d Was~ Management 

Kris t~rson 
Soli ~e Manager 

Board TO: 

RE: Governors Budget Bill 

DATE: April 4, 1995 

Background 
Attached are two brief summary's from the UWEX: current 
Developments in Solid Waste Management, February and March 
additions regarding the Governor's proposed budget transfers. 

On March 30th, the Association of Recycling Managers met in River 
Falls and discussed the Governor's Budget Bill. Chad Hass, Solid 
Waste Coordinator from Dunn County, provided background on the 
proposed budget transfers. Attached is a copy of the letter he 
sent to ARM, WWRA and NOWEAR dated March 17, 1995. The letter 
clearly outlines the major issues with the Budget Bill, most 
importantly are the highlighted items (A) and (B), which the 
majority of ARM members agreed with Mr. Hass and AROW;s 
reco~~endations. 

Recommendation 
Staff would recommend that the Pierce County Solid Waste 
Management Board, as a Responsible Unit, and the Solid Waste 
Manager send written position statements in regards to the 
Governor's proposed Budget Bill to Senator Clausing and 
Representative Harsdorf. 

cc: file 
A:\SWMB39 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



"ooperatrve Extension • University of Wisconsin-Extension 

Solid and Hazardous Waste Education Center ~ 
610 langdon Street, Rm. 529 • Madison, WI 53~03 A SHWEC A 

Phone: 608/262-0385 Fax: 608/262-6250 ........ 

rr<rERSON 
KR'IST'I 0 EMENT 
LAND MANAG 

vurrent·Developments in Solid. Waste Management 

.~~ 
. ·. P~trick Walsh, Solid w~ Specialist (608)262-1748 . 
Mary Kohrell, Reeyc:lliig Markets Specialist (414}465-2707 
David Liebl, Pollution Prevention Specialist (608)262-0385 

Sherrie Gruder, Recycling Operations Specialist (608)262-0398 
Holly Jolmsoa, Solid Waste Processing Specialist (71S)346-2793 

Wayne Pferclehirt, Pollution Prevention Specialist (608)262-0385 
PhiUip (Jack) Annis, Pollution Prevention Specialist (414)475-2845 

Phil O'Leary, ·~eering ~fessional Development (608)262-0493 

GOVERNOR'S PROPOSED BlJDGET 
RE RECYCLING 
Sherrie Gruder 

In his budget message, Governor 
Thompson has proposed moving $25 
million of recycling funds used to finance 
local government recycling programs into 
the general fund. However, acconling to 
the appropriations document, all recycling 
programs are funded for the biennium. 
This includes all of the funds for the 
responsible unit grant prognun, $29.2 
million annually, $9 million for the 
markets development board and $1 million 
in demonstration gfclllts. · 

The $25 million proposed to be moved 
into the general fund for property tax relief 
appears to be surplus dollars and lapse of 
money not spent. Information as to the 
exact sources of the surplus is not 
available at this time. The ftrst year of the 

February 199~ 

program, Governor Thompson also 
proposes moving $9 million not spent by 
the State Department of Development for 
recycling market development into the 
general fund. 

The draft Budget also proposes that the 
current Markets Development Board 
structure be dissolved. The governor 
would reappoint a board with 4 fewer 
members (or 5 members) and move it into 
the Department of Commerce (fo~erly 
the Department of Development). There 
would be no const-r.rints Qn his 
appoint:D.lents as to sector representation. 
The Coqncil on Recycli.Iig would· also be 
eliminated in the budget as well. 

A copy of the proposed budget is available 
to anyone on CD ROM for $15.00. 
Contact the chief clerk's office at 608/ 
266-2517 if you wish to order one. 

-

C0/faborating UW Institutions: UW-Green Bay, 
'\!-Madison. UW-Stevens Point 

#• 
~., 

Pnntea on recvcted paper 

SHWEC and UW-Extension provide equal opportunities 
in employment and programming. including Title IX requirements. 



PROPOSED BUDGET TRANSFERS 
RESERVE RECYCLING $$; PUBLIC 
HEARING SET 
Sherrie Gruder 

Governor Thompson • s proposed budget would 
transfer $25 million in surplus money from the 
recycling fund to the general fund ·for property 
tax relief. A November, 1994 Department of 
Revenue letter suggests that these may not be 
surplus dollars, but rather.. reserve money 
needed to fully fund recycling programs in the 
fu~re, because· the recycling fund. will t3k~ in 
less. money than is earmarked for spending these 

. next years. Although, as reported in !he last 
edition of ·this newsletter, state recycling 
programs are funded for the next two years, if 
all those program monies are spent as expected, 
the proposed $25 million transfer could cause a 
deficit in excess of $7 million in the recycling 
fund in 1997. 

It is not possible at this time to calculate the 
precise impact on grants to responsible units 
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(RU's) resulting from the proposed $25 million 
transfer. Under one·scenario being proposed to 
avoid a .1997 deficit, the Dept. of Administration 
projects a $4.5 million cut from the responsible 
unit grant fund for 1995 and 1996. This action 
could result in a 15 percent reduction of funding 
to local recycling programs, an annual reduction 

. oyer and above the amount .of program .expenses 
not currently being funded7 RU's are supposed 
to receive 66 percent of program eosts; for . 
1995, according to DNR, they are· only to 
receive 50 percent of program costs because the 
.demand for funds will be greater than those 
available. Thus, they. would receive only 35• 
percent of program costs under this scenario. 
Alternative proposals would cut $4.5 million in 
199$ and 1996 from the $9 million ·slated for 
market development or other recycling program 
areas. 

Recycling program funding issues resul~ing from 
the proposed budget will be taken up by the joint 
finance committee at public hearing as follows: 

Tues, March 21, 10am-5pm: Cedarburg Cultural 
Center, Washington Ave & Hwy 57, Cedarburg 
Thurs, March 23, 10am-5pm: Zona Gale 
Center, 301 E. Cook St., Portage 
Moo, March 27, 1pm-7pm: State Capitol, Rm 
113 S, Madison 
Thurs, March 30, 11am-5pm: UW-River Falls, 
Rodli Commons-Yell ow Rm, 600 E. Cascade 
Ave., River Falls 
Moo, Aprjl 3, 10am-5pm: Milwaukee Public 
Schools Administration Bldg., Auditorium, 5225 
W. Vliet St., Milwaukee 



TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

DATE: 

·. 
COUNTY OF DUNN 
Department of Solid Waste 

Chad HilliS 
SoiUf WilSie Coordinator 

800 W"llsonAvenue 
Menomonie, Wisconsin S.f7S1 

Tekpltone: (11S) 232-4017 
FAX: (71S) 232-132./ 

Association of Recycling Managers (ARM), members of the Western WISCOnsin Recycling 

Association (WWRA), ~OWEAR J 
Chad Haas, AROW Board of Directors · /)1A 
Response to the Governors Budget Bill 

March 17, 1995 
: , . 

. IMP,ORTANT STATE BUDGET INFORMATION 

By now all of you should be somewhat aware of the Governors-budget bill that proposes widescale changes 
relative to recycling that will impact each of our programs to varying degrees. Because this proposal is 
receiving bi-partisan support, I strongly encourage you to attend our next ARM meeting which will coincide 
With a public comment meeting on the budget Your comments on this budget will be vital to protect several 
key issues relative to recycling. I urge you to contact your state senator ·and representative if you cannot 
attend this very important meeting. 

LOCATION OF·MEETING 
We will be meeting prior to the budget hearing at 9:00am on Thursday, March 30th in the 
Presidents Room in the Students Center, on the campus of the University of WI -River Falls. 
The location of the. building is off of Cascade Road on the campus. For more information 
about the location of the meeting please call Kristi Otterson, Solid Waste Manager for Pierce 
County, at (715) 273-3531 ext. 333. 

If you attended the Associated Recyclers of WISCOnsin (AROW) Board of Directors meeting at the 
conference you probably are already famili~r with AROWs position on several legislative issues in the 
Governors Budget proposal. Although agreement was reached on several positions, I c:ftd not agree with my 
respected Board members on some of the issues because there were various caveats which I believe 
should have been attached to AROWs position. These were not made clear in the action alert, which is why 
I will attempt to provide a little more background information on the budget 

(A) In his budget proposal, the Governor wants to reappropriate $25 mUiion in surplus funds from the 
Recycling Fund, currently used to finance responsible units, into the General Fund where it will be used to 
for property tax relief purposes. The surplus comes from overpayments_ by businesses into,the fund, interest 
and carryover of unspent funds by state departments. 

Although all recycling programs will be funded for the biennium, reappropriating these monies to the 
General Fund is not consistent with the original legislative intent of the law of funding Responsible Units at 
the full amount of 66% of the eftgible expenses of their programs. Although the state is funding RU's at the 
full budgeted amount of $292 million annually, there is not enough money in the pot to fund all of the 
reimbursement requests. In a nutshell, the budget amount means that our programs have been funded at a 
level below the 66% level they should be funded at 

AROW supported the transfer of the money to the General Fund, but recommended retaining a portion of 
the funds in order to fund RU's with the full 66% of their eligible grant expenses. Instead I believe the state 
should use the remaining monies to establish a carryover fund to cover all eligible expenses to fund 
programs at the 66% level until the Recycling fund sunsets. Only at that point could I support the transfer of 
any remaining funds into the General Fund. These monies were earmarked for recycling purposes and 
should remain there. The political willpower to keep these funds in their rightful place may be lacking unless 
we urge our representatives not to the support reappropriating these funds, which is why your input will be 
vitally important! 



(B) The budget proposal alters the Recycling Markets :Jevelopment Board (RMOB) by eliminating the 
Executive Directors position and replacing the 9-member Board with a 5-member Governor appointed Board 
and moving the operation of the Board under the auspices of the Department of Development AAOW does 

_not support this proposal and I agree, with many reservations however. · 

Although I do not believe replacing the Board is in the best interests of the recyclers in WISCOnsin, I remain 
very concerned that the Board lacks a focus and is wastefully spencfang state taxdoUars funding projects 
which may have little, if any, impact upon improving recycling market development conditions in WISCOnsin. 
There is more to this issue than I have the time or your patience to explain in detail; more at the meeting. 

The Governor also is proposing the elimination of the Council on Recycling. As with the RMDB, eliminating 
the Council probably is not in the best interest to recyclers in the State. Although I am not particularly 
impressed with the Councils lack of accomplishments, they remain a strong conduit for public comment to 
the legislature and the Governor and have little impact ($30,000/yeal) upon the state budget Therefore, I 
support the deletion of Budget Bill section 9142.(0)(8), but urge the Council to set proactive and achievable 
goals to advance recycling. 

(C) The budget proposes expanding the DNR's authority to grant exemptions for landfills to allow •beneficial 
use" of banned materials at landfills. In some cases banned materials are used for construction of r-oads at 
landfills or daily cover made from newspapeFS or coin post However, as soon as it is inside of the gates at 
the landfill it is considered disposed of and therefore is a violation of the states recycling law. AROW 
supported gnmtin~ an exemption. I cc-nnot, primarily for philw..ophical reasons. 

In my opinion, using these materials for the above mentioned purposes was not the intent of the recycling 
law or my definitions of recycling or ~!leficial use (whatever that means?). I believe the state should be 
cautious in granting variances for single use of recyclable materials. 

(D) The budget proposes authorizing a variance for disposing of unintentionally contaminated materials at a 
solid waste disposal facility. AROW supports amending the statutes to allow the DNR to grant a variance to 
dispose of unintentionally contaminated recyclables in a solid waste aJSpOsal faaTdy and that rules be 
promulgated defining the circumstances under which banned materials would become contaminated. 

In my opinion, there has always existed a grey area in the law that allows for this practice with just cause. 
For example, lets say someone throws window glass or ceramics into a batch of glass, unintentionally 
contaminated the glass and rendering it un-marketable. This practice currently occurs on a regular basis in 
all of our programs and I cannot imagine having the to request a fonnal variance every time this situation 
comes up. I think the current arrangement of the DNR looking out for deliberate actions taken to 
circumvent the law has worked out well. Do we really need another time consuming bureaucratic process if 
it isn't necessary. How many of us will actually have the time to go through an entire application process for 
something that is a commonly accepted part of doing business in this industry? My guess is: we won't 

(E) The state is proposing cuts to the University of Wisconsin System that likely will have an adverse impact 
on the Solid Waste Experiment Center. The program funds research alternative methods of solid waste 
disposal. Six municipalities and over 20 private businesses and trade associations have received funding in 
research projects funded through this program. In response to reducing duplication of DOA programs, the 
Governor has targP.ted tha entire DiVition cf Caplml Budget for major reductions, whicil pla~s the research 
program in jeopardy. I urge the state to scrutinize the projects that are er~gible for funding with a· closer eye 
to the merit of proposals rather t'lan replacing the program altogether. Unfortunately many state grant 
programs I see continue ~o spend money just to sustain their programs, rather than awarding, or just as 
important, not funding grants based upon merit · 

(F) Lastly, the Governor is proposing widescale changes in the structure of the DNR recycling division. Paul 
Wiegner will be present to discuss how these changes will affect Rlfs. 

I thank you for your consideration to my views and look forward to meeting with you to discuss these issues 
and others. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
· .... DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 333 

·····P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day 
of April, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 3-30-95 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Elect replacement vice-chairperson of committee 

Discuss/take on procedures for issuing citations 
in the field 

Discuss/take action on tower ordinance revisions 
suggested by Bill Thiel 

Discuss/take action on complaint procedures 

Discuss/take action on financing for new copier 

Discuss/take action on City of River Falls letter 
regarding City Master Plan 

Discuss/take action on concept plan for land 
division for Dave Peters, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on Land Management Department 
policy on affidavits for existing septic systems 

Public comments 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
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P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
April 6, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Donna 
Wilkins, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: James Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 p.m. by Chairperson 
Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

April 27, 1995 
May 9, 1995 
May 23, 1995 
June 6, 1995 
June 14, 1995 - Joint Meeting 
June 20, 1995 

Kozak announced that if the LMC wanted the recommendation that 
the Administrator/Planner position be filled, and the request for 
temporary help for the Zoning Administrator to go to the 
Personnel Committee on April 14, those issues will have to be 
acted on by LMC early next week. Dave Sorenson was of the 
opinion that LMC should come to Personnel with a job description 
for the Admin/Planner, therefore, that job description would have 
to be approved by this committee. It was decided that Rita and 
George would meet at 6:00 p.m. on Tuesday, April 11 to formulate 
a job description, with the LMC having a brief meeting at 7:00 to 
approve of that job description and to discuss the temporary 
help. 

It was also announced that the Trimbelle Township meeting that 
was announced as being on April 11 is actually on April 15. The 
Trenton Township annual meeting is on April 11 at 7:30 p.m. and 
they would like a member of the LMC to attend if possible 

Surveyors Report: - The map supplied by Bob Sheffers was 
reviewed. Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to aprove the 
surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to 
approve the vouchers as presented. Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



Page 2 - 4-6-95 LMC 

Election of Vice-chairperson: Sjostrom nominated Petaja for 
Vice-chairperson of the LMC, second by Wilkins. Motion carried. 
Motion by Wilkins to close the nominations and cast a unanimous 
ballot for Petaja, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Approve Minutes of 3-30-95: Motion by Wilkins, second by Petaja 
to approve the minutes of 3~30-95. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Procedures For Issuing Citations in the 
Field: The procedure was reviewed. It was noted that the 
professional staff in the LM Dept. have citation authority. It 
was emphasized by Kleinhans that he plans to speak to violators 
in an effort to get them to comply before a citation is issued. 
After the second warning with no action, a citation will be 
issued. Concern was expressed for the safety of staff that have 
to issue citations. The Sheriff's Department will supply 
assisstance if necessary. 

Discuss/Take Action on Tower Ordinance Revisions Suggested by 
Bill Thiel: There were only a few minor changes, mainly in the 
height limitations and wind generation towers. Motion by Petaja 
to approve the proposed ordinance and send it on to the county 
Board, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Complaint Procedures: Wilkins said she 
was concerned that the name of a person making a complaint would 
be given to the person the complaint was made about. The 
complaint procedure says the identification of the person making 
the complaint is not mandatory. She feels that if it is not 
mandatory then it should be kept confidential. She stated she 
didn't care what Corporation Counsel said, if the name of the 
person that turns in a complaint doesn't have to be made public, 
then we should respect their wishes and keep it confidential. 
Kleinhans said that if someone indicates they wish to remain 
anonymous, it is explained to them that in order to find out how 
their complaint has been handled, they have to call us back as we 
have no way of contacting them. If someone identifies themselves 
when they make a complaint, their name is put on the complaint 
form and then is public record. Wilkins felt that people's 
confidentiality should be respected and people making a complaint 
should not have to be concerned that their name will be revealed. 
She felt this should be cleared up with Corporation Counsel. 
Ruemmele said he felt that you should be able.to know your 
accuser. Wilkins felt those making complaints should be notified 
as to how their complaint was handled by letter, Petaja felt a 
phone call would be sufficient. Wilkins said she didn't have a 
problem with the identity part but felt it should be consistent. 
Petaja said he would like to keep the clause in there that people 
can exempt themselves from being identified. 

Discuss/Take Action on Financing for New Copier: Chairperson 
Kozak said Julie Brickner had notified LM that there is a balance 
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in the sanitary fund and equipment for the department had been 
purchased from that fund in the past setting a precedent. Rather 
than financing the copier with money from the contingency fund, 
she felt that perhaps money in the sanitary fund could be used. 
Ruemmele said he agreed with paying for the Jeep out of the 
sanitary fund as it was used mainly for septic inspections which 
related directly to that fund. He said he disagreed with paying 
for a copier out of this fund as other departments would make use 
of the contingency funds for something as basic as a copier, that 
it would not be used primarily for sanitary or septic purposes, · 
but many other applications. He felt this was office equipment. 
Wilkins felt since it was replacing a worn-out copier it was 
updating equipment rather than a new purchase and that monies 
from the contingency fund should be requested to pay for it. 
Motion by Ruemmele to request copier purchase to come from the 
contingency fund and refer to the Finance Committee, second by 
Petaja. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on City of River Falls Letter Regarding City 
Master Plan: Chairperson Kozak said she had talked to Kelly Cain 
and he had indicated that he thought it important that the county 
be involved so that the township is not caught in the middle. 
Kozak did not know what a resolution from the County Board would 
say, although she had a not from Dave Sorenson saying he would 
suggest the LMC support a resolution on the master plan. Wilkins 
was concerned that it might have something to do with extending 
the ETZ therefore should be between the city and the township. 
Is it a county isue? Kozak said the the city ETZ is currently 
1-1/2 mile but they could go to 3 miles if they want. This issue 
was deferred in the hopes that Louie Campbell may arrive and 
supply more information on it, as he had indicated that he hoped 
to attend this meeting this evening. 

Discuss/Take Action on Concept Plan for Land Division for Dave 
Peters, River Falls Township: Dave Peters was present and 
explained that he wished to develop land on County o that he 
proposed to divide into four lots. Soil tests have been 
completed. He explained that Paul Janovec was willing to deed 
over his railroad right of way in exchange for other land so that 
an easement through John Ahrens drivement would not have to be 
used. Said the road has been determined to be approaching a 12 
degree slope. He had approached the township requesting a 
variance but they were not willing to grant one for fear of 
setting a precedent. The township suggested that they talk to 
the fire department. He said Bernie Purfeerst said the fire 
department and the ambulance can cope with roads up to 12-1/2% 
slope. The private road will be brought up to township specs. 
Peters said that before they came to the LMC for preliminary plat 
approval but before they go through the final CSM's, they wanted 
to see if anything else had to be done before that. 

Kleinhans said when Mr. Peters came to him with this plan he _felt 
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that because of the nature of the slope on this property he 
wanted the committee to look at it before preliminary approval. 
The ordinance says a 12% grade is marginal for a road. He 
distributed enlarged quad maps showing contours. He explained 
that the proposed road would disect three terraces on the east 
side of this site. Kleinhans said there are many roads in the 
county with a 12% slope but they are older ones, not newly 
constructed ones. Ruemmele said with slopes like that it is very 
difficult to get fuel trucks up them in the winter as you can't 
jeopardize a truck carrying hazardous materials. Ruemmele said 
that on a previous road similar to this that Soil conservation 
had suggested many changes. 

Kleinhans said he had given a copy of the plan to Soil 
Conservation but they had not had time to look at it. 

Lengthy discussion ensued concerning the slope of the road and 
the LMC's concern about the steepness of it and emergency _
vehicles being able to navigate it. Peters said purchasers of 
the lots would be required to sign a roadway maintenance 
agreement that would hold the city, township, and county harmless 
in bad weather as far as vehicles not being able to to get up it. 

Peters said it will cost several thousand dollars to go ahead 
with the CSM's so he would like the LMC's suggestions as to how 
he should pursue this. Petaja said he would like Corporation 
Counsel to look at the release of liability statement for his 
legal opinion on it. He would also like scs to look at the 
erosion control plan, and the highway department checked with on 
the driveway location. 

Kleinhans said he would like a copy of the liability statement 
from Mr. Peters for corporation counsel review and that he would_ 
contact SCS tomorrow for their opinion on this plan. 

A break was taken so Kleinhans could make a copy of the liability 
statements. 

Discuss/Take Action on LM Department_ Policy on Affidavits for 
Existing Septic Systems: Kleinhans said that the LMC had 
endorsed the policy that in the event someone expanded the size 
of their dwelling by adding a bedroom or increasing the living 
area by 25%, the septic system would also have to be expanded to 
handle the increased wastewater flow. ILHR 83 says that an 
affidavit that becomes a permanent part of the deed stating that 
the owner realizes that the septic system is undersized and in 
the event that it fails it will be replaced with a code-complying 
septic system, is sufficient. ILHR 83 does not require that the 
septic system be enlarged. Kleinhans would like to see the 
county accept the affidavit as the state does. He would only 
allow the affidavit after he inspects the septic system to insure 
that it is operating properly. Ruemmele asked if this can be 
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applied evenhandedly so that people are treated equally? 
Kleinhans felt 'it could be. Kleinhans was instructed to come up 
with a written procedure on how he felt these should be handled. 
Motion by Petaja to ammend the policy to allow affidavits on the 
condition that the system is inspected and the affidavit is 
recorded with the deed, second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Agenda Items for Future Meetings: 

- Procedure on affidavits for septic systems 
- City of River Falls letter regarding City Master Plan 
- Three hearings scheduled for April 27 

Kleinhans asked if he needed permission to attend a WCCA meeting 
in Menomonie if there were no expenses involved. He was told no. 

Motion by Sjostrom to adjourn, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET .· 
MEETING liND DATE ~ ~ ~-Libfle 

ADORES · . ~. /(/9 5 

4---------------------------------------------------~-------
5 •.. __________ -'----------------'----------

6------------------------------------------------------------
7-------------------~---------------------------------------
8------------------------------------------------------------
9------------~----------------------------------------------
10·--------------------------------------------------------~--
11-----------~--------------~-------------------------------
12·------------------------~----------------------------------

13.~--------------------------------------------~------------
14. ________________________________________________________ ___ 



:\;:p_!s,.RT:'>IL~\T OF LA:\D ~~IA.:\AGE?IlENT & RECORDS 
O~if:\C OfFICE (715) 173-3531- EXT. 232 

~'L\:"-!~<C\G OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 333 
;"~.0 . .BOX 647 

LLS\YORTH, \VI 54C11 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 11th day 
of April, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
( 

Discussjtake action on job description for 
Administrator/Planner for Department of Land 
Management 

Discussjtake action on hiring temporary help to 
assist Zoning Administrator 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT 
April 11, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room 

Present: Rita Kozak, Donna Wilkins, 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Kozak read a letter from the Citizens For Responsible Zoning and 
Land Owner Rights asking that it be included in the next meeting 
and corrected in the minutes of the March 30, 1995 meeting (copy 
attached). 

Discuss{Take Action on Job Description for Administrator/Planner 
for Department of Land Management: 

Personnel was given a copy of the job description for the 
Department of Land Management Administrator approved by DMG which 
did not include solid waste duties. This committee is meeting to 
come up with a job description that includes some planning 
responsibilities, specify job experience, and that type of 
information. The description included being a certified soil 
tester and a plumbers license, either to have those prior to 
being hired or be willing to obtain them. 

Wilkins asked who would pay for obtaining these licenses? 
Kleinhans said the exams are paid for by the employee but the 
county pays for fees required to obtain the license and the 
license renewal fees."" Wilkins stated she objects to this. 
Motion by Petaja to accept the position description addendum that 
includes planning duties and minimum job requirements, second by 
Wilkins. Wilkins once again said she objected to hiring people, 
paying to educate them only to have them move on to something 
else. She objects to paying for licensure fees as the people in 
the private sector must pay for their own licenses. Kozak said 
that the education is not paid for, only the license renewal as 
it is a job requirement. As a Zoning Administrator you need the 
plumber-inspector license to inspect septic systems. Kleinhans 
explained that as a CST he is restricted and could not do soil 
tests in the county he reviews soil tests for. 

Petaja said his experience in the private sector has been that if 
the company he is employed by requires him to have further 
education, they pay for it. They either provide it or have sent 
him some place to obtain the education. Kozak.said Kleinhans 
would not have obtained his CST if the County had not required it 

""""""' 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



of him through his position. The County pays for licensing costs 
but doesn't pay for employees to belong to professional 
organizations. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Temporary Help to Assist the Zoning 
Administrator: 

The LMC needs to go before Finance and Personnel to hire a 
contracted temporary person to assist the Zoning Administrator 
for the busy summer months. Motion by Wilkins to approve 
contracting an employee to assist the ZA and send on to Finance 
and Personnel, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Agenda Items for Future Meetings: 

- Meeting on April 27th (Rita may not be there) 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn, second by Wilkins. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer from meeting tape·. 

ATTENDANCE SIGN IN ~ET 
MEETING AND DATE ~ I I - 9,5 L ~ 

NAME & ADDRESS 
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4-------------------------------------------------------~--------
5-·---------------------------------------------------------------
6-----~----------------~----------------------------------------
1---------------------------------------------~------------------
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9.·----------------------------------------------------~---------

10·----------------------------~---------------------------------
11·----------~--------------~-------------------------------

12·------------------------~--------------------~---------------

13·~------------------------------------~--------~-------------

14·---------------------------------------------------------------
15·---------------------------------------------------------------



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 -EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 SANDY LANGER 

ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 27th day 
of April, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the Emergency Government Room in 
the lower level of the Courthouse Annex, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

8:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 
Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 4-6-95 and 4-11-95 

Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Don 
Overbye for an amateur ham radio tower in the ag. 
zone, located in the NE-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 
29, River Falls Township 
Discussjtake action on Don overbye Conditional Use 
Permit 

Public Hearing for a proposed zoning ordinance 
amendment dealing with allowing two dwellings on a 
parcel while one is being constructed to replace 
the other 
Discussjtake action on zoning ordinance amendment 
dealing with allowing two dwellings on a parcel 
while one is being constructed to replace the 
other 

Public Hearing for a proposed zoning ordinance 
amendment dealing with limiting parcels to 40 
acres in the ag. zone 
Discussjtake action on proposed zoning ordinance 
amendment dealing with limiting parcels to 40 
acres in the ag. zone 

Discussjtake action on preliminary/final major 
certified survey map, Larry Murphy, agent for 
Dewayne and Lois Johnson, located in the NE 1/4 of 
the SE 1/4 and the NW 1/4 of the SE 1/4, Section 
2, River Falls Township 

Discussjtake action on computer software purchase 

Discussjtake action on City of River Falls letter 
regarding City Master Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
April 27, 1995 -7:00p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Donna Wilkins, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: James Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairperson 
Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 
May 9 
May 23 
May 24 - Citizens Advisory 
June 6 
June 14 - Joint LMC and SWMB 
June 20 

Rich noted that he will be having problems with Tuesday meetings 
but didn't want to change any dates already established. Kozak 
said that the meetings could go back to Wednesdays. 

Approve Minutes of 4-6-95 and 4-11-95: 
Motion by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of the 4-6-95 and 4-11-
95 LMC meetings, second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on computer software purchase: 

Greg Gappa was present to explain his written report and to 
explain what was being requested. He reviewed his list of 
requests and explained that the majority of the cost is for the 
monitors. He said there funds carried over from GIS so there is 
money to pay for them. Ruemmele asked if service agreements 
would be included or if they would also have to be paid. Gappa 
said service agreements are in place for the UNIX operating 
system and the others won't need any. He said upgrades on the 
software would be "pay as you go" but that's still down the road 
a few years. Ruemmele asked why GIS would pay for the repeaters 
if they were for the benefit of Land Conservation. Gappa said 
since there is money in the GIS budget but where they are paid 
for could be changed. Ruemmele felt that since the repeaters are 
for Land Conservation they could pay their fair share. Gapa said 
who pays for what should be clarified. Wilkins asked where this 
request went after Land Management. Gappa said it would go to 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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the computer committee then to the finance committee. Motion by 
Wilkins to recommend to the computer committee that this 
equipment be purchased, second by Sjostrom. Ruemmele said he 
would like the computer committee or the finance committee 
determine where the funding starts and stops among departments. 
Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a conditional use permit to Don overbye for an 
amateur ham radio tower in the aa. zone, located in the NE-1/4 of 
the NW-1{4. Section 29, River Falls Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. 
Don Overbye was present to explain his request. He said that 
since he originally applied he had met all the county's criteria 
to obtain this permit including getting a farm and home based 
business permit for his commercial tower. The tower will be 180 
feet tall and will not require lighting. The public comment 
portion of the hearing was opened. Being none, the public 
comments portion of the hearing was closed. Kleinhans gave his 
staff report stating that he had been to Mr. Overbye's property 
and that he had met the requirements for a farm and home based 
business permit and had eliminated outdoor storage. He 
recommended approval of the conditional use permit. Motion by 
Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the conditional use 
permit to Don Overbye for a ham radio tower as described with the 
conditions in the staff report being adhered to. Motion carried. 

Land Management staff was instructed to change the Findings of 
Fact form to replace Joe Rohl's name with Donna Wilkins. 

Discuss{take action on city of River Falls letter regarding city 
Master Plan: 

Chairperson Kozak said that one of the requests in the letter 
from the Mayor of River Falls was that somebody from the County 
Board come to the planning meetings for the City of River Falls. 
Seth Speerstra is that representative. It was also requested 
that a resolution be passed consenting to the adoption of this 
Master Plan by the City of River Falls. Donna Wilkins said that 
she had spoken to Marilyn Baldwin who said that the City of River 
Falls cannot go ahead with this unless this resolution is passed 
by the County Board. State Statutes require that the county 
approval is needed just for the City of River Falls to do 
anything to their Master Plan. This approval merely means the 
city can go ahead, not grant them the right to go ahead and do 
anything they want with the County's blessing. Motion by 
Wilkiris, second by Ruemmele that a resolution be drafted to be 
presented to the county Board granting the City of River Falls 
approval to go ahead with their Master Plan on paper. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing for a proposed zoning ordinance amendment dealing 
with allowing two dwellings on a parcel while one is being 
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Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice.as published. 
John Turula and Becky Larson were present to explain their 
petition for this ordinance amendment. They explained they only 
want one primary dwelling but would like to live in their 
existing dwelling while their new dwelling is constructed on the 
same parcel. The current ordinance does not allow this. It 
only allows one permanent dwelling and one mobile home per parcel 
in the ag zone. They would also like to use the old dwelling for 
storage after the new one is constructed. After reviewing both 
Proposal A and Proposal B, they would endorse Proposal B as it 
allows the use of the old dwelling to change and not be removed 
as Proposal A does. Chairperson Kozak opened the public comment 
portion of the hearing. 

Ron Zelenka, Maiden Rock Township: Within the ordinance that we 
have now the minimum parcel size for a house is 1 acre. By state 
law any dwelling has to have its own septic system and you have 
to conform to that. He didn't understand why this portion.of the 
ordinance is even in there - it should be removed and let people 
build more than one house on a parcel. He didn't feel that the 
proposals were written correctly. What is being scratched out is 
.one-family dwelling and one mobile home. What that is trying to 
be replaced with is one-family dwellings and in the case of new 
construction, an existing one-family dwelling and a mobile home. 
What that does is makes every mobile home sitting on a parcel of 
land in this county non-conforming. He didn't feel whoever made 
these proposed changes understood what they were doing. 

Don Johnson, Trenton Twp: Felt six months was too short a period 
of time to get the new house built, people should have at least 
one year. 

James King, Rock Elm Twp: Is it currently in the ordinance that 
you can't have two dwellings on one parcel? Are we amending that 
ordinance? 

Ron Zelenka, Maiden Rock Twp: Felt the portion of the ordinance 
being amended is the wrong part. The proposals are only amending 
the portion that deals with the ag. district 

Virgil Thoner, Ellsworth Village: 
parcel you should be able to have 
as you complied with the sanitary 
house on an acre. 

Felt if you owned an 8 acre 
more than one dwelling as long 
code because you are allowed a. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said he felt the current ordinance 
adopted the part about only one dwelling and one mobile home in 
the ag. district for a reason. He felt that the portion that Mr. 
Zelenka felt should be amended which was 18.12.040 was for the 
residential district. He said this ordinance amendment only 
deals with the ag. district. He reviewed his written report 
explaining how the ordinance has been interpreted in the past, 
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which was to only allow one single-family dwelling and a mobile 
home per parcel in the ag zone. He felt there should be some . 
provision in the amendment so that the old dwelling is converted 
or removed and the old septic system abandoned properly if it is 
not going to be used with the new dwelling. He felt he would 
endorse Proposal A but would accept which ever proposal the 
committee felt was appropriate. 

Wilkins asked about the one acre for a dwelling requirement and 
how it related to an 8 acre parcel, couldn't you possibly have 8 
dwellings if you had 8 acres? It was explained that the minimum 
lot size for a dwelling is 1 acre but you are only allowed one 
dwelling per parcel, which could be anywhere from 1 acre to 40 
acres. The John Turula and Becky Larson have a parcel which is 8 
acres in size. According to the current ordinance which only 
allows one dwelling per parcel, they would have to create a new 
parcel from their 8 acres of at least 1 acre in order to build 
another dwelling on their property. They want to keep their 8 
acres as one parcel and just build a new house to replace the old 
existing one. 

Ruemmele felt that since the land use permit is for one year, 
that should be the length of time allowed to build a new house 
and convert or dispose of the old one. 

Kozak said that since the public comment portion of the hearing 
had been closed she would have to ask the committee if they would 
entertain more public comments. Ruemmele asked if it was a 
question about the application. Ron Zelenka said again that the 
wrong area of the ordinance is being amended. He is concerned 
that this will be approved and someone will sue the county. Ron 
Anderson, Trimbelle Twp said there is no provision in Proposal A 
for saving the building. 

Ruemmele said Proposal B did allow for conversion of the dwelling 
to an accessory structure. He said that a decision did not have 
to be made on this ordinance amendment tonight. If changes have 
to be made, it can go back to Corporation Counsel and changes 
made. He advised anyone that had ideas as to how this amendment 
should be done, they should write them down and get them to 
Corporation Counsel. 

Motion by Donna Wilkins that if we are sure we are amending the 
correct portion of the ordinance that we go with Proposal B. 
Kozak said the one year length of time would also have to be 
added. Second by Ruemmele only to get to discussion. Ruemmele 
said he is concerned that Ron Zelenka has some points that need 
to be confirmed with Corporation Counsel. Motion by Ruemmele to 
table this motion until a staff report can be obtained that 
addresses the issues and concerns brought up tonight, and address 
this again at a public meeting in the future. Second by Wilkins 
who would like Corporation Counsel know that Proposal B is the 
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one we want to work with. Motion carried. 

Ruemmele said again that comments could go in writing and this 
could be addressed at the next meeting on May 9th by being 
brought from the table for further action. 

Public hearing for a proposed zoning ordinance amendment dealing 
with limiting parcels to 40 acres in the ag zone: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. 
Howard Christiansen was present to explain his petition. He 
presented a lengthy discussion as to his reasons for submitting 
the petition which included: 
1) Development of growth management policy; 2) this growth 
management policy would help sustain the land for future 
generations; 3) citizens would understand the basis for land use 
controls for the comm.on good. 

Chairperson Kozak explained that this is not a new concept to 
other states and that Mr. Christiansen is exercising his rights 
in presenting this petition. She asked that those speaking 
during the public comment portion of the public hearing keep 
their comments to a maximum of 5 minutes per speaker, that they 
stick to the subject, and speakers express personal opinions and 
that there be no personal attacks involved. 

After Mr. Christiansens presentation, the following people 
presented comments in opposition to this proposed'ordinance 
amendment: Merle Draper, Martell Township; Ron Zelenka, Maiden 
Rock Township; Bob Britton, Spring Lake Township. Some of their 
reasons for opposing this amendment were that CRP preserves ag 
land, it is unrealistic and adversely affects everybody in the 
county, a 40 acre minimum would create "estate" types of 
properties. 

Barry Barringer, Trenton Township said if the comprehensive plan 
does not develop, he could support a 40 acre minimum in the ag. 
zone. 

The following persons then made statements in opposition to the 
proposed ordinance: James King, River Falls Township; Shirley 
Brown, Trenton Township; Andrew Sagsetter, Rock Elm Township; 
Virgil Thoner, Ellsworth Village; CUrt Dummermuth, Village of 
Ellsworth; Gary Peterson, Spring Lake Township; Roger Peterson, 
Oak Grove Township; Mary Huppert, Trimbelle Township; Ron 
Anderson, Trimbelle Township; Wayne Anderson, Trenton Township; 
Jack Brown, Trenton Township; Jeff Holst, Diamond Bluff Township; 
Ron Bartels, Isabelle Township; Derf Hoisington, Trenton 
Township; Tim Wiff, Martell Township; Mary Kees, Trimbelle 
Township; Doug Claflin, Rock Elm Township; Doris Sorenson, Maiden 
Rock Township. some of their reasons for opposing the proposed 
amendment included a feeling of imposition; that dreams of owning 
a few acres in the country could not be realized; only the rich 



4-27-95 LMC - page 6 
could afford 40 acres; a farmers retirement investment is his 
farm and if his sales were limited to 40 acres he would suffer 
financially; statistics were cited which show a 2.4% increase in 
farm acreage in Pierce County from 1982 to 1992; this amendment 
is premature in view of the comprehensive plan being formulated; 
people feel like they are being zoned to death; restriction to 40 
acres would limit tax revenues which would come from smaller 
parcels; would create non-conforming parcels, what would happen 
if houses on these non-conforming parcels were to burn. 

Letters of opposition.to the proposed amendment from Rose and 
Gary Leonard and Ron Anderson, Martell Township Chairman were 
read into the proceedings. 

A letter from River Falls Township in support of the amendment 
providing that it could be done by township, was read into the 
proceedings. 

The public comment portion of the public hearing was closed and 
the issue was taken back to committee. 

Howard Christiansen said he felt good ag land should stay in ag 
use. Jim Kleinhans addressed the issue of non-conforming 
parcels. Parcels of record would be "grandfathered" in but the 
development of those parcels would be regulated because of the 
non-conforming status. He clarified that Mr. Christiansen was 
only referring to Class 1, 2, and 3 soils in the ag district in 
his petition. Kleinhans said that although he felt Mr. 
Christiansen made some good points, he does not support this 
ordinance amendment as it is idealistic and not realistic. 

Wilkins asked what would happen if a house burned down on a non
conforming parcel. Kleinhans said that since the parcel is non
conforming, improvements equal to 50% of the assessed value could 
be made. 

Ruemmele asked if Mr. Christiansen was surprised at the comments 
here tonight. Mr. Christiansen said this discussion was helpful 
as far as the Comprehensive Plan goes. His motive has been that 
there is a time lag from when the Comprehensive Plan is finalized 
and a new zoning ordinance is formulated from it and this kind of 
meeting alerts the committee to peoples feelings. He felt it has 
been a good education for him. 

Ruemmele asked if the discussion served the purpose of Mr. 
Christiansens petition, did he still wish the committee to decide 
whether to grant to deny the petition? Mr. Christiansen said 
that he sensed he was in the "slight minority". Ruemmele asked 
if Mr. Christiansen wished to withdraw his petition permanently? 
Mr. Christiansen said he was of the opinion that he should 
withdraw his petition. Motion by Ruemmele to accept Mr. 
Christiansens withdrawal of his petition and not take any action 
to limit parcels to 40 acres in the ag. zone, second by Sjostrom. 
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Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary/final major certified survey 
map, Larry Murphy. agent for Dewayne and Lois Johnson. located in 
the NE-1/4 of the SE-1/4 and the NW-1/4 of the SE-1/4, Section 2. 
River Falls Township: 

Larry Murphy was present to present his map which consisted of 
two lots, one of 5.9 acres and one of 5.0 acres. He explained 
that the buildable land is minimal with flood hazard land below. 
Soil tests have been done and although there is very little land 
available for building it could be done and the soil tests show a 
conventional septic system would work on each lot. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans said he has reviewed the maps and that 
the CSM for these two lots has been approved by the County 
Surveyor. He explained that if building is going to be done on a 
slope of 20% or more, Land Conservation Department approval is 
required. 

Motion by Ruemmele to grant preliminary and final plat review for 
the major CSM to Larry Murphy, agent for Dewayne and Lois 
Johnson, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Chairperson Kozak read a letter from River Falls Township 
regarding the River Falls Master Plan. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1) two dwellings on a parcel in the ag zone - May 9 
2) Conditional Use for Monarch Paving - May 9 
3) ILHR 83 revision resolution 

Motion by Ruemmele to adjourn, second by Wilkins. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
,DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 

"P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on 
of May, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 
Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 4-27-95 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to 
Monarch Paving, agent for William Holst III, for a 
temporary hot mix asphalt plant in the ag. zone 
during the 1995 construction season, located in 
the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 35, Trenton 
Township 
Discuss/take action on Monarch Conditional Use 
Permit 

Discuss/take action on amending Pierce County's 
Zoning Ordinance to allow two dwellings per parcel 
in the ag zone only while a new dwelling is being 
constructed to replace the original 

Discussjtake action on Preliminary Major Certified 
Survey, Jim Weber, agent for Dave Peters, located 
in the SE-1/4 of NE-1/4, Section 20, River Falls 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Leon and Audrey Morrison, Hartland 
Township 

Discuss/take action on determining citation 
deposits and amending citation ordinance 

Discuss/take action on resolution regarding ILHR 
83 revisions 

Discuss/take action on use and repairs of 
planner's county vehicle 

Discuss/take action on portion of ordinance that 
waives building permit for 250 foot setback from 
right-of-way line in ag. zone for buildings not 
for human habitation 
Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
May 9, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, Donna Wilkins 

Others: James Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. Motion by 
Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of the 4-27-95 
meeting. Motion carried. · 

Next Meeting Dates: 

May 24 - CAC 
May 31 
June 6 
June 14 - Joint LMC and SWMB 
June 20 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present to review his written report. Motion by 
Sjostrom, second by Wilkins to approve the. surveyors report. 
Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Wilkins to approve the vouchers as 
listed. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on use of Planners Vehicle: 

Kleinhans said he had intended to start the vehicle but had found 
it two quarts low on oil so decided not to start it. The 
estimated cost of maintenance was reviewed. Motion by Wilkins to 
table this matter until a later date to see if car can be 
started, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on resolution regarding ILHR 83 revisions: 

Jim Kleinhans said most county zoning administrators do not 
support the proposed revisions as they will increase the workload 

·~ Working today for a better tomorrow eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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tremendously but most counties will not be able to supply the 
additional people that will be needed to enforce the new code. 

Joe Wieser, Salem Township, was present and voiced his opposition 
to the proposed ILHR 83 revisions in that what the state 
recommends is impossible using today's technology. Kozak said 
copies of this resolution, if adopted will be sent on to 
legislators, to DILHR, the WI County's Association, and the 
governor. Chairperson Kozak read the proposed resolution as 
drafted by Jim Kleinhans. 

Motion by Wilkins to support the resolution and send it on to 
the County Board with the recommendation it be adopted on the 
first reading, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Public Hearincr for a Conditional Use Permit to Monarch Paving, 
agent for William Holst III. for a temporary hot mix asphalt 
plant in the ag. zone during the 1995 construction season, 
located in the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 35, Trenton 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published and 
explained the procedure for the public hearing. 

Perry Atterholt, Monarch Paving was present to explain the 
request. He said it will be on property owned by Bill Holst 
where he has a gravel pit with the county's like operation on 
adjacent property. This proposal has met DNR and EPA 
requirements with the stormwater permit applied for to the DNR 
but they said it will not be issued until the fall. The same 
haul-road access as the gravel operation will be used. The site 
will be stripped of the topsoil, gravel will be put down for the 
asphalt plant to be set up on. Hours of operation are proposed 
at 6 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday through Saturday, depending on the 
workload. They have been awarded the Bay City sewer and water 
contract and will use the plant for that and any other jobs they 
are awarded during the 1995 construction season. He said there 
are houses north across the railroad tracks. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was opened. Jim Everts 
Trenton Township asked where the plant will be located on the 
site. Atterholt said on the SW corner of the 65 acre parcel 
farthest away from the houses with the aggregate source close by. 
Bill Smith, Trenton Township said there was a 24 hourjday gravel 
operation there already and he didn't feel they needed anything 
more in the area. Mr. Smith was shown where the plant will be 
located. Curt Meyer, Trenton Township asked where the blacktop 
is going and Atterholt said Bay City and throughout the county. 
Mr. Meyer felt the smell and noise should be in the Bay City 
area. 

Bill Holst, Trenton Township: Said he didn't feel people knew 
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where the plant was going that it was by the county hot mix plant 
across a 240 acre parcel. 

Derf Hoisington, Trenton Township: Said the hours at the county 
hot-mix plant are until 5 p.m. He felt the operations there now 
he will have to live with but his house and pool are deep with 
dust and dirt. He didn't want to see more trucks on that gravel 
road, and what is there is enough. He also said there are kids 
on bikes in the area. Bill Holst said Monarch plans to oil the 
road to cut down on dust but that the whole area is sand so there 
will be dust no matter what. Don Johnson, Trenton Township: 
Said he lives across from Bill Holst's gravel pit and he hears 
enough dump trucks. 

Danny Holden, Trenton Township: Said he is leery of conditional 
use permits as that's how the Holst gravel pit started. Holst 
said his operation was there before a conditional use permit was 
required therefore was grandfathered in. 

Curt Meyer asked why the plant will be located here if other 
places are available. Atterholt said because of the aggregate 
material available at this site. Derf Hoisington asked if any 
recycled pavement was going to be used and Atterholt said no. 
Hoisington asked if other spots such as the one by the Red Wing 
Airport had been looked at. Atterholt this site was selected for 
the aggregate resource. 

Dennis Anderson, Trenton Township: Said Monarch had set up on 
their farm in 1990 and had done a good job, that their house was 
close and they had no problems with smells and noise and that the 
site was clean and rest·ored when they left. 

Being no further comments, the public comment portion of the 
hearing was closed. 

Staff Report: 

Kleinhans said a hot-mix plant is a conditional use in the ag and 
industrial district. He felt this was a good site choice as it 
is close to aggregates. He felt plants like this are required 
during the summer construction season. He said the dust concerns 
are legitimate so something should be done to reduce the dust. 
He felt the trees limited the view to the west at the 
intersection so perhaps a temporary stop sign could be installed 
there. He asked how high the berm was going to be. Atterholt 
said 3-4 feet high. Kleinhans said the site is flat so no topo 
map was provided. He said a surety bond will be required. He 
felt it was a proper site and recommended approval of the 
conditional use permit. 

Sjostrom felt this site was as good a place as any and made a 
motion to approve the conditional use, second by Wilkins. 
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Discussion ensued with Wilkins amending the motion and adding 
following conditions attached to the approval: 1) The dust be 
controlled; 2) a stop sign be installed where Kleinhans 
suggested; 3) screen the area as.much as possible; 4) hours of 
operation be 6 a.m. to 6 p.m., with the gate locked and all 
activity ended by 6 p.m.; 5) reclamation information from DNR be 
submitted. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on amending Pierce County's Zoning Ordinance 
to allow two dwellings per parcel in the ag zone only while a new 
dwelling is being constructed to replace the original: 

Chairperson Kozak explained this has come back to the committee 
for action from the public hearing held two weeks ago. 

Kleinhans reported that Bill Thiel had no problem allowing the 
original structure to be converted to an accessory structure. He 
also said his proposed amendment was not intended to disallow· 
mobile homes in the ag district and that he also felt the portion 
he suggested amending was the correct portion of the ordinance to 
amend. Wilkins asked what the purpose of the performance bond 
was if the original structure was converted to an accessory or 
utility structure. Kleinhans said it would be required to be 
used if the homeowner did not meet the terms of the ordinance in 
getting the original dwelling converted to an accessory structure 
within the time frame allowed. Kleinhans said he preferred A to 
B because having a timeline gets things done in a timely fashion. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township, said that township is more 
restrictive than the county and doesn't allow a second dwelling 
at all except in the case of a fire. 

Ron Zelenka said that he didn't think anyone understood what was 
being done and that he had explained it in his letter. What is 
being dealt with is 18.36.030 permitted uses. He said today 
anybody can walk into the zoning office and apply for a zoning 
permit for another house on the same parcel. If he is denied 
that it is in violation of the ordinance. He felt that the 
ordinance was being amended where there is nothing to amend. He 
felt there are no restrictions in the current ordinance that 
disallows a second dwelling and that restriction is being 
created. He also felt that the proposed amendment would only a 
mobile home when you are constructing a new house. 

Kleinhans said that the way the ordinance had been interpreted in 
the past is that only one permanent house and one mobile 
home/parcel is allowed in the ag zone. The ordinance is being 
amended to allow two permanent structures only during . . 
construction of a new house to replace the old. At the point 
where the new home is connected to utilities the old home is 
converted to an accessory structure or destroyed. 
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Zelenka said the committee had the right to amend the ordinance 
but didn't feel it had the right to arbitrarily amend something 
which isn't amendable. 

Kleinhans said that the R zone is not being changed at all with 
this amendment, only the ag zone. After discussion concerning 
the septic and what would be necessary in the conversion to an 
accessory structure, Wilkins said she had no problem with 
proposal A if the bond portion was eliminated, and the length of 
time extended to one year. She asked that those changes be made 
and it be brought back to the next meeting for committee 
reviewal. 

Discuss/take action on Preliminary Major Certified Survey, Jim 
Weber, agent for Dave Peters, located in the SE-1/4 of the NE-
1/4, Section 20, River Falls Township: 

Dave Peters was present to seek this preliminary plat approval. 
He said it was suggested by Jim Kleinhans that although it is a 
private road, engineering information be submitted on it. 
Stevens Engineering designed the township-spec road.with the 
omission of the blacktop base. He felt at this point he had 
complied with everything required at the township and county 
level. A roadway maintenance agreement had been drawn up by Leo 
Beskar and the township attorney Bob Loberg had injected wording 
in there to cover the townships particular requirements. Bill 
Thiel had added some things to address the county concerns. 

Wilkins asked how long the road was at the 2% slope before it 
intersects with county o, how many feet? Peters said 100 ft. 
He said there was some misinterpretation with the engineering 
company in that they felt the road was going to be a paved road 
so they engineered the road with the drainage and the runoff as 
if it was going to be paved, not gravel. He said the majority 
owners would have the say if they wanted it paved or not but it 
is not part of this project. After the confusion of the road 
surface was resolved the engineer talked with Ross Christopherson 
and they re-engineered the entrance so there was a 6" drop over 
the 100 ft so there would be no runoff problem. 

Wilkins said she is uncomfortable with "hold harmless" 
agreements. She felt if you know the possibilities exist for 
something to happen can you really be held harmless? She felt 
the township was admitting that it was letting a road exist that 
exceeds the maximum grade allowed because its private~ Louis 
Campbell said the fire chief had responded and didn't feel there 
was need for concern which makes the township more comfortable. 

Sjostrom asked if any of the parcels had been sold. Peters said 
two are spoken for but can't be sold until county approval is 
received. Louis Campbell said River Falls Township has no 
erosion control ordinance. He felt erosion will be a problem on 
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this road in heavy rain because it is gravel. One thing the 
township liked is that this proposal is on #4 land and the 
township doesn't allow building on 1,2, or 3. Getting to the 
site is a problem. He felt the township had addressed all 
concerns. 

Staff Report: 

Kleinhans said he thought this was going to be a paved road. He 
said that although there are private driveways with steep grades 
that come right down to the highway, when they are gravel the 
gravel washes down onto the road. Jim said he had spoken to the 
county surveyor and he also thought the road was of poor design 
because of the steepness. Jim said one of the lots does not have 
a septic system on it because the slope is 20-30% Peters said it 
wasn't because of the slope that it did not have a septic system, 
it was because of the soils. An easement for the septic system 
will be on another lot. He also felt that lot 1 is really of an 
irregular shape. He felt that covenants and easements must be 
worded very carefully so that not just initial buyers, but future 
buyers are aware of what is involved. 

Greg Gappa read a statement he had prepared that he wanted 
included in the record concerning this private road (attached to 
original minutes) regarding his serious concerns about the 
steepness of the grade and how it relates to emergency vehicles. 

Kozak said the steepness of the grade was a question for 
corporation counsel as the code allows slopes of up to 12% She 
felt that the grade was in the realm of the current ordinance and 
that was something to keep in mind, that perhaps this was a 
trigger for some future ordinance change. 

Louie Campbell questioned if it was the county's responsibility 
to handle emergency services or the townships? If taxpayers pay 
the township for these services, the township should address 
this. 

Wilkins asked if this was just preliminary and if the committee 
was comfortable that Mr. Peters had met all requirements? 
Kleinhans said that the maps had shown the private road was going 
to be pavement and now he was informed it will be gravel. He 
said there will only be 30 feet of a 2% slope coming off of a 12% 
slope before stopping for County 0. Gappa said he felt 
everything about this road is marginal and that the ordinance is 
grossly inadequate. Kozak said this was one of those instances 
where we may not like it or agree with it. 

Mr. Peters said he was a real estate agent and that he realizes 
how important full disclosure is. He said this was not a 
thoughtless process that brought him here, that he wasn't doing 
it for his own personal financial gain. He tried to do 
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everything that was required of him and that he had spent alot of 
money on the engineering of the roads. 

Lengthy discussion once again ensued concerning the grade of the 
road and the distance available to stop before reaching County o. 

Motion by Wilkins to grant preliminary plat approval for this 
subdivision, second by Sjostrom. Wilkins felt that if all codes 
are complied with we must approve it but she didn't feel 
comfortable with the road. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Leon 
and Audrey Morrison, Hartland Township: 

Leon Morrison was present. He stated that the correct acreage 
should have been 334.12 acres. The parcel in Trenton Township 
had been omitted. 

Staff Report 
Kleinhans said he recommended approval of this application. 

Motion to approve the Farmland Preservation agreement for Leon 
Morrison for 334.12 acres for 10 years by Donna Wilkins, second 
by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on determining citation deposits and amending 
citation ordinance: 

The proposed ordinance and amounts were reviewed and discussed. 
Motion by Wilkins to approve the amounts designated for citation 
forfeitures by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 
Motion to approve the ordinance amendment with the additions and 
forfeiture amount changes by Sjostrom, second by Wilkins. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Portion of ordinance that waives building 
permit for 250 foot setback from right-of-way line in ag. zone 
for buildings not for human habitation: 

The memo concerning this was reviewed. Kozak said that this 
portion of the ordinance makes for some inconsistency in that 
people are not sure when they need a permit. Is it fair to 
require someone wanting to build a building 100 feet from the ROW 
line to obtain a land use permit but not require someone wanting 
to build a building 250 feet from the ROW line to obtain one. 

Joe Weiser didn't understand why a permit would be needed. He 
felt the ordinance should be left the way it was. Ron Zelenka 
said it is throughout the whole county in all zones and it should 
not be changed. Louie Campbell questioned if it was 250 feet 
from the ROW of any road and Kozak confirmed that it was. Motion 
by Wilkins to table this item until more information could be 
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obtained, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
-Sjostrom letter concerning floodplain issues 
-250 ft. setback from ROW line 
-2 dwellings/parcel 
-Trumpeter Valley 
-Oberg rezone hearing 

Motion by Sjostrom to adjourn, second by Wilkins. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
D~PARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 31st day 
of May, 1995, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room in.the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 
Call to Order SANDY LANGER 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 5-9-95 

Public Hearing for a rezone request, ag to 
business, by Eugene Oberg for a parcel of land 
located in the NE-1/4 of the NE-1/4, Section 23, 
T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 
Discuss/take action on Oberg rezone request 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval 
for major subdivision, Jim Weber, agent for Leo 
Karras, located in the SW-1/4 of the SE-1/4, the 
SE-1/4 of the SE-1/4, the NW-1/4 of the SE-1/4, 
and the NE-1/4 of the SE-1/4, South Valley Second 
Addition, Section 7, T27N, R18W, River Falls 
Township 

Discuss/take action on Final Major Certified 
Survey, Jim Weber, agent for Dave Peters, located 
in the SE-1/4 of NE-1/4, Section 20, River Falls 
Township 

Discussjtake action/status update on Trumpeter 
Valley Development 

Discuss/take action on amending Pierce County's 
Zoning Ordinance to allow two dwellings per parcel 
in the ag zone only while a new dwelling is being 
constructed to replace the original 

Discuss/take action on portion of ordinance that 
waives building permit for 250 foot setback from 
right-of-way line in ag. zone for buildings not 
for human occupancy 

Discussjtake action on trail plans with River 
Falls-Ellsworth Trail Committee 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discussjtake action on Engineering site study for 
County owned land 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 
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ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day 
of June, 1995, at 1:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

AGENDA 

1:00 p.m. - Call to Order 

Discuss/take action on Trumpeter Valley PUD 

Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 

cc: Bill Thiel, Acting Pierce County Corporation Counsel 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
June 6, 1995 
1:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

APPROVED 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Donna Wilkins 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bill Thiel, Greg Gappa, Bev Bierbrauer, 
see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 1:05 p.m. by Chairperson Kozak 
with the only item on the agenda being Trumpeter Valley. 

Petaja started by requesting Acting Corporation Counsel Bill Thiel 
to explain the legal aspects of this development including the time 
frame, whether the final approval had been obtained and that sort 
of thing. .Thiel said he wasn't totally sure as to whether final 
approval had been obtained. He felt that what he had seen in the 
minutes that at some point a conceptual plan was brought before the 
committee and approved on June 28, 1989. Beyond that he couldn't 
tell if there was final development plan approval. It also appears 
that on May 23, 1990 Phase I approval was granted with conditions 
attached although the conditions were not in the minutes. He 
didn't feel that it ever went on to the County Board for final 
approval. There was a letter of withdrawal from the original 
components back in 1991 so he felt he would have to take a closer 
look at this. He said Georges question is echoed by steve Goff in 
terms of five year criteria and for the information of the 
committee and all in attendance there is a provision in the code, 
18.42.240(f) stating that "Construction of each use approved in 
each development stage shall be completed or initiated within five 
years of development plan approval". If there was development plan 
approval it would appear it occurred at the committee level on or 
about May 23, 1990 and obviously five years has passed since then. 
Thiel felt he would have to take a further look at the minutes and 
documentation available to determine what actually was done and 
report back to the committee. He said he would get a memorandum 
back to the committee within a week of today's date with his 
analysis of it. 

Petaja said the Trumpeter Valley people first approached Land 
Management in March of 1995 so felt the time-frame was in affect 
at that time. Thiel felt that construction had not been initiated 
he didn't know if the time frame applied and also if there was any 
contiguity between the original developer and what is being 
proposed today. That would also have to be considered. He also 
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felt another issue related to what similarity there is between what 
is being proposed before the current committee and what was 
proposed back then, and what if any material changes had occurred 
with regards to that proposal between 1990 and 1995? He felt staff 
and the committee would want to look at it again. 

Petaja said if it is determined that phase I approval had been 
obtained in the past, would the committee be required to go back to 
the public hearing phase? Thiel said a PUD allows for a unitary 
development on a large parcel of land for a set purpose or 
purposes. When zoning is changed you are required to hold public 
hearings in order to allow people a public forum to express their 
say so the committeefcounty board can consider the public comments 
in their decision. He felt that question is an important one to 
look into further. 

Petaja felt if hearings were gone through in the past it seems a 
lengthy process to repeat again. Kozak felt the same, that it was 
not ideal to go through the hearings again. She wondered if that 
proves to be so and that hearings need not be held, would it be 
feasible for the committee to re-visit the current plans and to 
pass that onto the County Board for its approval? 

Thiel felt at a minimum the committee would want to go over 
everything presently proposed to make sure that everything is 
consistent with the PUD code and to know what is planned in order 
to make a recommendation to the County Board. Kozak said that she 
didn't understand why the plat would be sent on to DILHR if it 
hadn't received approval from the committee. Kleinhans said the 
plat had been approved by the state. 

Thiel said he would review all of the minutes but as far as what he 
had seen to this point, he didn't see any reference to this going 
on to the County Board for approval as stipulated in 18.42.180. 
Fred Zi tlow said there were key minutes of the LMC regarding 
Trumpeter Valley from January 24, 1990, May 23, 1990, and June 18, 
1990 where DILHR approval was mentioned. Petaja asked if there 
was any possibility that this could get in front of the County 
Board this month if hearings didn't have to be held. Theil didn't 
feel that realistically it could. The committee needs time to 
study if the current proposal is the same or different from what 
was proposed in 1990. According to the minutes of 5-23-95 
conditions 6-10 are sketchily outlined and conditions 1-5 are not 
listed at all. 

Kozak asked if Phase I included the houses, the golf course and the 
club house? It was confirmed that Phase I was only 78 lots and the 
golf course. 

Kleinhans said that extensive work has been done concerning 
erosion control, retention basins, and run-off. He was concerned 
about the wells and water supply including the hi-cap wells. 
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George Jacques said he has well logs on those wells. Lengthy 
discussion ensued regarding the wells with Zitlow saying the intent 
is to have one well for every two lots which makes sense as the 
limestone is fractured. He said hi-cap wells that are 500 feet 
deep with one/10 homes are also being considered. He said they 
would at least comply with the original requirement of 1 well/2 
lots. 

Petaja said if any of the parties present had questions of others 
present he would like them answered now while everyone is here to 
get the process started. Thiel asked if Mr. Zitlow had a list of 
what they perceived as the conditions attached to approval? Mr. 
Zitlow said he had a list of 13 conditions as contained in typed 
minutes from Louie Barber's office. It was confirmed that the 
conditions were SCS conditions, not conditions of the committee. 
Kozak asked if there were additional committee conditions? Zitlow 
said to the best of his recollection there was a wood-bonding 
issue, a letter of credit, a park dedication fee, DATCP approval. 
Thiel read thirteen conditions from the 5-23-90 minutes. Zitlow 
said he felt those requirements were for obtaining building permits 
as several related to how structures would be placed on the 78 
lots, which is entirely up to the individual lot owner. Kleinhans 
said as far as he knew the process was the same for obtaining a 
land use permit in a PUD as in a regular zone and that set-backs 
had to be adhered to. 

It was asked if there was a tape available of the 5-23-90 meeting. 
It will be checked on by staff. 

The current plans and maps were reviewed as compared to the plans 
presented previously. Placement of the hi-cap wells was determined 
on the map. Kleinhans said the plans are essentially the same 
except that initially a small waste-treatment plant was planned and 
now private septic systems are proposed. Once again the number of 
wells was discussed. * Addition involving wells made at 6-20-95 LMC Meeting before approval. 
Bill Thiel said he was aware that the township gave approval to 
something concerning Trumpeter Valley but wasn't sure what they had 
approved. Kleinhans said he had spoken with George Most, Chairman 
of Oak Grove Township and he had said the township gave approval 
hoping the county would take care of the technical aspects in their 
approval. Maps were reviewed showing the water management plan and 
how the scs conditions were met. 

Kozak noted that there was no final plat approval from the state in 
the documentation supplied by Trumpeter Valley. Zitlow said he had 
a copy and then explained why the project had been dropped by Ned 
Dayton. George Jacques said the initial concept was for a private 
golf course requiring a $40,000/year membership fee with a 
$300/month charge while what is proposed now is for a public golf 
course. 
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Kozak felt that if public hearings were not needed, the committee 
could possibly act on it and send it on to the County Board by the 
end of July. Thiel said he would get a preliminary letter out 
regarding the 5 year stipulation in one week, with all issues 
covered in two-three weeks. Staff was instructed to put on the 
agenda for the LMC for July 5th. Petaja asked if it would serve 
any good purpose to form a sub-committee to speed up the process? 
An answer was not determined. 

Thiel said he would get answers out to the committee as soon as 
possible, feeling that the 5 year issue should be determined first. 

Motion to adjourn by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 



./ 

. 
· ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET · 

MEETING AND DATE -~- ~- 95 L M~ - //00 PM 
NAME & ADDRESS 

1. fR ~ t 2,E. TLocJ l '2-3D· s / }5 cv!J Rtt~!t&o {ut cs 3~ /_) 

2. _j.\1-"\ "f\LlLlc..1::.A ibD99 kb~~ l"b. ~Dpl..c.~CE,MNS531 
3 • 0 ~ L-J r .rv-+lu vJ s-k; 5" 2-5 ~o ~A--\( <0 s=f.-. N\ Lr, lvlrJ ': .J'-/ o 

4. G < ({) "f :; e -J 0-.. Q_ f v(_~--P f f' e -s G tJ t 
5. ~;~~~..,,k:e-r · · P.urst-oTT, w:r. 
6. ~~'P;-u~~ '§~~ 1~~ 
7.~ ~, fJ~ C!a. , 
8. 
--------------------------------------~~---

9. 

10. 

11. 

12. 

13. 

14. 

15. 

16. 

17. 

18. 

19. 

20 • 

21. 

22. 

23. 

24. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 232 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day 
of June, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

7:50 p.m. -

AGENDA 
Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 5-31-95 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public Hearing for a conditional use permit by 
Timberline Contractors, agent for Ed Sjostrom, for 
non-metallic mineral mining (borrow site), f9r the 
completion of state project #7872-03-70, located 
in the NE-1/4 of the SE-1/4, Section 23, T24, 
R16W, Maiden Rock Township 
Discuss/take action on Timberline conditional use 
permit 

Public Hearing for a conditional use permit by 
Roger and Roman Peterson, to allow recreational 
use (golf course) in the ag. zone, located in the 
SE-1/4 of the NE-1/4, the entire SE-1/4, and the 
E-1/2 of SW-1/4, Section 33, along with the SW-1/4 
of the NW-1/4 and the NW-1/4 of the SW-1/4, 
Section 34, T26, R19W, Oak Grove Township 
Discuss/take action on Peterson conditional use 
permit 

Public Hearing for a rezone request, agriculture 
to business, by Roger and Roman Peterson, for a 
parcel of land located in the SW-1/4 of the sw-
1/4, Section 34, T26N, R16W, Oak Grove Township 
Discuss/take action on Peterson rezone request 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Bernard & Denise Christman, Sections 
33 and 34, Spring Lake Township 

Discuss/take action on Trumpeter Valley PUD 

Herb Pelke to discuss requirement of Land 
Management Office that sanitary permit be obtained 
in person 
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Discussjtake action on sending out RFP for parcel 
mapping 

Discussjtake action on county engineer and GIS 
analyst attending WLIA quarterly meeting in Hudson 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
June 6, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. i).::f8 _ _J_.J....:::;:;....J...,.f....;;. ________ _ 

County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rita Kozak, Donna Wilkins 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attahced list 

Next meeting dates: June 14 - Joint LMC and SWMB 
June 20 
July 5 
July 19 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
the 5-31-95 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present to explain his written report. He 
reported River Falls is done except for 4 monuments, as 60+ 
corners were set in the township in the past month. He explained 
tie sheets. He said there is maintenance to do on Hwy 72 and cc 
and the road surface will have to be drilled in to. His workers 
will go into Oak Grove, Clifton and around River Falls next. 
Approximately 50% of his budget has been spent. Motion by 
Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the surveyors report. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Petaja to approve the vouchers as 
listed. Motion carried. 

7:10 p.m. - Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit by 
Timberline Contractors, agent for Ed Sjostrom for non-metallic 
mineral mining located in the NE-1/4 of the SE-1/4, Section 23, 
T24, R16W, Maiden Rock Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing as published. Tim 
O'Meara was present to explain the request saying approximately 
6,000 yard of sand was needed to complete a bridge project in 
Pepin County. He said the site was only about 1 acre and it 
would open up the intersection to visibility. 

Public comments: Mike Michaud, Maiden Rock Township stated he 
had some concerns. He said the borrow site was located in Pine 
Creek Valley which deserves protection and felt that allowing 
fill to be taken would radically alter the site. He also asked· 
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why the Hwy 35 site just 1/2 mile away was not used. He also 
said that he had looked at the bridge site and didn't feel that 
6,000 yds would be needed and asked where that amount would be 
used. He also stated that 70th Avenue is the main entrance to 
Pine Creek Lodge which is a bed and breakfast he owns and 
wondered about the impact on his business. 

Mr. O'Meara said the Hwy 35 site was unsuitable as the borrow 
material used from it had been replaced with unsuitable material. 
He said erosion control plans had been submitted to the DNR and · 
approved. He said the grade will begin 100 ft. back from the 
road, and that there will be no road closure due to the hauling 
which is expected to take 4 days. He said prairie grasses will 
be used to reseed the site. 

Being no further public comments that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said he had done a site visit and felt 
it was a good place for a borrow site and felt the site should be 
approved. He informed Mr. O'Mears that a surety bond for 
$1000/acre will be required. Kleinhans said he also would need a 
copy of the plan that the DNR had given approval to. 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Petaja to approve the conditional 
use permit for a borrow site for Timberline Contractors, agent 
for Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried with Ed Sjostrom abstaining from 
voting. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for 
Bernard & Denise Christman, Sections 33 and 34, Spring Lake 
Township: 
The application was reviewed. Staff recommended approval. 
Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the Farmland 
Preservation Agreement. Motion carried. 

It was announced that the people from Trumpeter Valley will not 
be appearing before the committee tonight therefore that item 
should be removed from the agenda. 

Discuss/take action on sending out RFP for parcel mapping: 
Greg Gappa's memo was reviewed by Kleinhans in Gappa's absence. 
It said that~two LMC members are needed to join Greg, Dick 
Castletine, and Tim Luell in interviewing these firms. Kozak 
felt that only one from the committee would be needed. Petaja 
volunteered to be that person. 

7:30 p.m. - Public Hearing for a Conditional Use Permit by Roger 
and Roman Peterson to allow recreational use (golf course) in the 
ag~ zone, located in the SE-1/4 of the.NE-1/4, the entire SE-1/4, 
and the E-1/2 of the SW-1/4, Section 33, along with the SW-1/4, 
of the NW-1.4 and the NW-1/4 of the SW-1/4, Section 34, T26N, 
R19W, Oak Grove Township: 
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Roman Peterson said what he'd like to do is get the zoning change 
for one purpose, to build a golf course but doesn't want to put 
any lots in until the golf course is in. Ko.zak read the hearing 
notice as published. Mike Olson said that this is just a rough 
sketch of what they want to do. The feasibility of development 
of this site depends on the re-zone being grant and the 
conditional use permit being issued. At this point they prefer 
to only address the golf course. They don't wish to develop lots 
until they know the fate of the golf course. He stated he is not 
familiar with Pierce County zoning but is trying the understand 
the correct course to take to get this project started. They are 
proposing a nine-hole golf course on the Petersons property and 
will be back for additional holes on the Frank Family Trust 
property. They don't feel they want to spend great sums of money 
on engineering studies and survey work until they know the pulse 
of the Land Management Committee on the plans. He acknowledged 
that they haven't met with the Soil and Water Conservation people 
yet and realize that there is much more work to be done before 
this can be approved. 

Petaja said it is hard to ask questions on a vague concept. 
Without engineering studies it is hard to know how erosion is 
going to be managed. A golf course is a permitted conditional 
use in the ag zone but this is rough topography. There are still 
technical things that need to be addressed. Kozak echoed his 
sentiments. 

Olson said he needed clarification on what type of approval is 
needed. He said they were asking for conditional approval of the 
use with the condition being that they prove all the other 
scientific data that's necessary. Kozak said that the function 
of the committee is to approve a use that has met the conditions 
prior to being brought in - they could not approve this tonight 
because they have no idea that you will meet any of those 
conditions, for example the water run-off, erosion control, etc. 
The committee needs to see evidence that those issues have been 
addressed adequately before the committee can approve anything. 
A recreational use in the ag. zone is a permitted use as stated 
in the ordinance. Only the conditional use in the ag. zone is 
being considered at this time. 

Olson said he didn't have a clear idea as to how to pursue this. 
He said he was led to believe that they would have to rezone the 
entire acerage that the golf course involved to business but felt 
that only the clubhouse should have to be rezoned. 

Kozak said the entire course didn't have to be rezoned but with a 
conditional use permit it would be reviewed every two years to 
assure that the conditions stated in the permit approval were 
continuing to be met. The comprehensive plan was discussed and 
how it would affect the development in the future. 

Olson said the course was being designed as one that is not being 
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restricted by development and wanted the issue of constructing a 
golf course to be considered on its own. Other development will 
be considered at a later time. He asked what issues will need to 
be considered before this will be approved. Issues mentioned 
that will be taken into account were township issues, input from 
surrounding neighbors, engineering, water quality, storm water 
management, DNR concerns. 

George Most of Oak Grove Township said that the township had 
approved this use. 

Petaja said the concept was too vague for the committee to give 
any kind of approval. 

Joel Goldstrand was introduced as the golf course designer. He 
said he is currently working on an 18 hole course at the former 
Sno-Crest ski area near Somerset and that he has done 50-55 golf 
courses. He intends to utilize the bluffs for the course but one 
Par 3 will be out over the river. He said the site lends itself 
to a golf course and that more details will be supplied. 

Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township said he still farms in the 
neighborhood and he has no objections and feels it would be a 
great place for a golf course. 

Being no further public comments that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

staff Report: Kleinhans said he is concerned about this being 
done as a conditional use permit given the amount of money that 
will be spent on the plans for something that will just be a 
conditionally permitted and not permitted for a long term. 
Something that the committee reviews is the roads, the erosion 
plan, etc. None of that was submitted with this application. He 
didn't feel that the committee can make a decision on such a 
vague concept. 

Olson said that at the point that the conditional use permit was 
approved that the issue of whether it would be renewed would be a 
small concern at that point due to the amount of money having 
been spent. He felt that the magnitude of the project would have 
to be considered carefully before there was a denial of the 
renewal. Petaja said if this project was done as a conditional 
use permit and if the conditions were not being met at renewal 
time, renewal could be denied - that is something they should be 
aware of in pursuing this conditional use permit. 

A conditional use permit for this project versus rezoning to a 
PUD was discussed and options explained. 

Motion by Petaja to table this hearing for a conditional use 
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permit until more information is obtained, second by Wilkins. 
Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a rezone request, agriculture to business, by 
Roger and Roman Peterson, for a parcel of land located in the sw-
1/4 of the SW-1/4, Section 34, T26N, R16W, Oak Grove Township: 

Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mike Olson said they 
are hoping to operate a club house for the golf course and said 
the Frank topo make should be completed in a week to 10 days. On 
the parcel they are requesting be rezoned they plan to operate a 
clubhouse, parking lot, driving range. He would like to see this 
rezone approved on the conditions that no construction begin 
until more formal plans are submitted. They would come with more 
detailed landscaping plans, road plans, etc., later. Kozak said 
they could consider the rezone issue but conditions are not 
attached - alot of the things he mentioned are part of the land 
use permit process. What the committee is considering is just 
the rezone and at this stage it is not relevant where things are. 
She also wanted to clarify that the 40 acres being considered for 
rezone are owned by Roman Peterson, not the Frank family. That 
was confirmed. 

Kozak opened the public comment portion of the hearing. Bill 
Schroeder said he thinks this should be rezoned as the first 
building block to get something started. 

Being no other public comments that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said he had received no negative 
response from surrounding neighbors regarding this rezone. He 
had done a site visit. He said he had checked with corporation 
counsel concerning spot-zoning and he had said that any land 
rezoned should be compatible with surrounding uses that will be 
in that area. Kleinhans discussed roads in the area and felt 
they were adequate and said he would recommend the rezone. The 
driving range in the ag. zone versus the business zone was 
discussed. Kozak asked that clarification of the zone that the 
driving range should be in is needed. 

Petaja asked George Most if there we~e any township concerns. 
Mr. Most said the township was not opposing. 

Roman Peterson said the Diamond Bluff officials had been told 
about these plans as the Helen Franks land is in Diamond Bluff 
Township. 

Motion by Petaja to endorse this rezone request and submit it to 
the County Board recommending approval, second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 
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Herb Pelke to discuss requirement of the Land Management Office 
that sanitary permits·be obtained in person: 

Mr. Pelke was present and explained that he is a busy man and it 
is difficult and time-consuming for him to drive over from Durand 
to obtain sanitary permits. He would like to obtain them through 
the mail instead. 

Kozak asked for staff comments. Kleinhans said that he feels the 
current policy works and he would like it to remain the same as 
any questions that the staff might have in issuing these permits 
could be asked of the plumber directly at the time of obtaining 
the permit. Policies of other counties was discussed. During 
the course of the discussion it was mentioned that Land 
Management does not have a fax machine. Staff was instructed to 
put obtaining one on the agenda for the 6-20-95 LMC meeting. 

Procedures for this process were discussed. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Wilkins to allow plumbers to obtain 
sanitary permits by mail with the cost of postage being assessed 
to the plumber, second by Wilkins. Petaja also commented that if 
there is a delay in the mail it should not be considered the 
staffs fault. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on sending out RFP for parcel mapping: 

Motion by Petaja, second by Wilkins to instruct Gappa to send out 
RFP for parcel mapping which will be paid for from the hold-over 
GIS account. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on county engineer and GIS analyst attending 
WLIA quarterly meeting in Hudson: 

Motion by Petaja to approve these people attending this meeting, 
second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1) Fax machine 
2) Repair of Oldsmobile 
3) Pending re-zone near Hager City 

Motion by Petaja, second by Wilkins to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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'''DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONil~G OFFICE (715) 273-3531 - EXT. 232 
PLA?"Nll'iG OFFICE (715) 273-3531- EXT. 333 

"P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, \VI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 20th day 
of June, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -
AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-6-95 

sANDY LANGER 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional-use 
permit for a clean-fill site, Mark Larson, agent 
for Randy Bredahl, Section 15, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use 
permit for Pierce County Shooting Range 

Ed Krause to discuss building a barn with living 
quarters on the top floor 

Discussjtake action on Trumpeter Valley PUD 

Discuss policy for Comprehensive Land Use Plan 

Discuss/take action on requesting fax machine for 
Department of Land Management 

Discuss/take action on use of department 
administrators vehicle (Oldsmobile). 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Committee to convene into closed session under 
WIS ss 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation date of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction 
or exercises responsibility, for annual 
performance evaluation of Zoning Administrator 

Committee to reconvene into open session 

Discussjtake action to recommend to Personnel 
Committee permanent status of Zoning Administrator 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT 
June 20, 1995 
7:00 p.m. - County Board Room 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: July 5 
July 19 
August 8 
August 22 

Motion by Petaja to approve the minutes of 6-6-95 with the 
addition that in regard to Trumpeter Valley the wells were 
discussed and TV was asked to come up with a decision on how many 
wells and where they will be, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for a 
clean-fill site, Mark Larson, agent for Randy Bredahl, Section 
15, Clifton Township: 

Mark Larson was present and said that the clean fill site will 
hold approximately 10,000 cu. yds and about 1,670 cu. yds have 
gone in there so far. He said about all that has gone in the 
site is stumps and concrete. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans said he had viewed the site and he felt 
Mark had done a good job of setting the site up. It is all 
fenced off with a security gate. Kleinhans felt it was a nice 
facility and he didn't see any problems with renewal of the 
permit. He suggested it be renewed for two years, and in trying 
to convert the conditional use permits so they would be up for 
renewal in the winter, it would be reviewed in January of 1997. 

Motion by Sjostrom to renew the conditional use permit for Mark 
Larson, agent for Randy Bredahl for two years (Jan. 1997) by 
Sjostrom, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Discusstake action on renewal of conditional use permit for 
Pierce County Shooting Range: 

Harold Fosmo was present to explain the request. He said there 
had been no vandalism or problems at the site. He said the 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



6-20-95 LMC - page 2 
Sheriffs Department hadn't received any complaints on the range 
in 2 years. 

Staff report - Kleinhans said he had visited the site. He felt 
that the past problems had been rectified, the facility is fenced 
and posted. He felt there shouldn't be a problem with the way 
the facility is being used now and he felt the permit should be 
renewed. Kozak said the usual was to review the permits in two 
years so this one would come up for renewal in January of 1997. 

Steve Thayer, Ellsworth Township - Said that he questioned the 
financing of the range. In the past George Petaja has said that 
there would be no switching of funds from any other accounts into 
the range account in an effort to keep it afloat. He said the 
range had been running in the red for the past two years and 
they've had to go into the next years account for the funds. The 
Sheriffs Department has now taken $2,000 and donated to the rifle 
range which will take money away from things like the DARE 
program and investing it in special interest groups. There have 
been private citizens in the past that have shown an interest in 
opening a rifle range and he felt it should be a private 
enterprise. He didn't feel that the noise had been reduced. He 
wondered how the funding could be transferred to the rifle range? 

Dick Wilhelm explained that Sheriff Hines said that the last time 
the range wasn't there the staff had to go to Red Wing to shoot 
to qualify which cost $1,500-2,000 so they thought it was fair 
to allocate that amount to the rifle range so they could use it 
three times a year to qualify. 

The rifle range budget was reviewed. Thayer said he had not had 
any problems with the range. Fosmo said that the range is 
operating 1 day lessfweek because they have not been as busy. He 
said that he wasn't sure how many people had used the range. 

Thayer said he had heard the range was going to be re-zoned to 
Industrial and wondered if that were true? No one seemed to know 
about that. Thayer also wondered if the full County Board had 
to approve renewal of this conditional-use permit. It was 
explained that renewals are done only by the Land Management 
Committee but if Mr. Thayer wanted to address the County Board 
regarding the rifle range, Petaja as his supervisor would have no 
problem with that but it would just be a statement and no action 
would be taken as a result of it. Motion by Petaja to approve 
the renewal of the conditional use permit for the rifle range 
until January of 1997, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Ed Krause to discuss building a barn with living quarters on the 
top floor: 

Mr. Krause did not appear but Kleinhans explained the situation 
just for the committee's information. 
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Discuss/take action on Trumpeter Valley PUD: 

A ten-minute recess was taken for the committee to review Bill 
Thiel's memo. 

Kleinhans explained that a zoning change for the parcel had never 
taken place. He said that he didn't feel a public hearing had 
been held regarding the zoning change. He said that Bill was 
also concerned about the fee structure as the property had 
appreciated in value since the initial project was planned and 
the value of the property is tied into the fee structure. 
Kleinhans said that he had also talked to Mark Biel of the Soil 
Conservation office and he had said that the size of the ponds is 
beyond his office's engineering approval, therefore should go to 
the DNR for reviewal. Mark did say that he felt that the erosion 
control plan was adequate. 

Petaja asked if there was a motion by the County Board prior to 
development plan approval to amend the zoning of the parcel? 
Kozak said there was a motion passed by a voice vote but it never 
took the form of an ordinance. 

Discussion ensued about some conditions that were outlined in 
1990 in regard to set-backs, placement of septic systems, etc. 
It seemed to deal with adjacent parcels. Kleinhans said he 
wasn't sure what that referred to. Fred Zietlow said he felt 
that referred to future phases and that those items would be 
addressed when individual lot owners obtained land use permits to 
construct their homes. Other conditions were discussed. 

Kozak said the recommendation from Corporation Counsel was that 
staff review some of this information, the committee review the 
development plan, approve it and send it on to the County Board 
or send the re-zone on to the County Board at the same time. 

Steve Goff said that if you look at Bill Thiels opinion, the only 
procedure irregularity is the County Board rezone. What everyone 
wants is a project that complies with the ordinance. He would 
suggest that after staff is satisfied that all of the conditions 
had been met, that the LMC give reapproval to the Development 
Plan and Phase I construction and recommend the rezone to the 
County Board. That should clean up the procedural problems from 
1990. 

Kleinhans said the covenants must be readdressed. Discussion 
ensued as to whether the public hearings had been held? After 
much discussion it was determined that a public hearing should be 
held concerning rezoning the parcel to a PUD and it could be 
scheduled for July 19. It could also go on the County Board 
agenda for the July meeting for County Board approval which would 
be July 25. Alot of work must be done in order to get approval 
for the development plan on the 19th. staff was instructed to 
add Trumpeter Valley Update to the agenda for the 
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July 5th meeting. Kleinhans said he would get someone to 
appraise the parcels. In the ordinance it states that it is the 
obligation of the county to have the land appraised in order to 
set the fee schedule. 

Kozak reviewed what would be taking place: Will be working 
toward a July 19th deadline at which time a public hearing for a 
rezone will be held and to consider the Development Plan and 
Phase I approval with input from staff as to whether conditions 
had been met. 

Discuss policy for Comprehensive Land Use Plan: 

Kozak said the committee needs to start thinking about how to 
proceed once the recommendations come back from the citizens 
Advisory Committee and how to handle the townships that have not 
submitted plans that Bill Weber will be submitting plans for. 
Will this be kept in committee for a while, should it be taken 
right to a public hearing, are individual townships going to be 
looked at as to how they fit together with adjoining townships, 
etc. This should go on the LMC agenda for July 5th. 

Louie Campbell said he wanted to respond to the City of River 
Falls Master Plan resolution as townships were not mentioned and 
he would like that resolution amended. This will be put on the 
July 5th agenda. 

Discuss/take action on requesting fax machine for Department of 
Land Management: 

Motion by Petaja to purchase a fax macine for the Department of 
Land Management and to get prices by the July 5th meeting, second 
by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on use of department administrators vehicle 
(Oldsmobile) : 

Kleinhans had an estimate from Scott's for approximately $550 to 
get the vehicle in proper running order. With the busy summer 
season, department vehicles were in great demand. Kleinhans said 
he felt with those repairs he would feel confident with the 
vehicle. Motion by Petaja to authorize the DLM to fix the 
vehicle, second by Sjostrom. It was determined that there is 
money in the budget for these repairs. Motion carried. 

Since two committee members were not present and others had not 
filled out their performance evaluation for the Zoning 
Administrator, that agenda item was tabled until a later date. 
staff was instructed to fix the form and re-send it out to 
committee members for the next meeting. 
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Agenda items for future meetings: 

1) Amending City of River Falls Master Plan Resolution 
2) Trumpeter Valley 
3) Prices for fax machines 

Motion by Sjostrom to adjourn, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 SANDY LANGER 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 5th day 
of July, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

AGENDA 
Call to order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-6-95 (7:00 p.m. meeting) 
and 6-20-95 meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public Hearing for a rezone request, agriculture 
to business to allow vehicle services, by Gary 
Huppert, for a parcel of land located in the NW-
1/4 of the NW-1/4 and the SE-1/4 of the NW-1/4, 
Section 21, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township 
Discuss/take action on Huppert rezone request 

Public Hearing for a rezone request, agriculture 
to business to allow farm equipment sales and 
services, by John Robey, agent for Wiff Farms 
Inc., for a parcel of land located in the SE-1/4 
of the SE-1/4, Section 12, T27N, R17W, martell 
Township 
Discuss/take action on Robey rezone request 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional 
use/special exception permit for Jan Sternat to 
operate a day carejrespite care facility for 
children with special needs 

Discussjtake action on amending resolution 
concerning City of River Falls Master Plan to 
include township involvement 

Discussjtake action on fax machine options for 
Department of Land Management 

Discuss/take action on Jim Kleinhans attending 
biodiversity workshop in LaCrosse 

Update on Trumpeter Valley Development 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

(continued) 



Committee to convene into closed session under 
WIS SS 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation date of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction 
or exercises responsibility, for annual 
performance evaluation of Zoning Administrator 

Committee to reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action to recommend to Personnel 
Committee permanent status of Zoning Administrator 

Adjourn 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
July 5, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Donna 
Wilkins 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: July 19 
August 8 
August 24 

Motion by Petaja to approve the minutes of the 6-6-95 (1:00 p.m.) 
meeting with the addition that in regard to the Roman Peterson 
rezone request the word specific be inserted in the sentence 
"Motion by Petaja to table this hearing for a conditional use 
permit until more specific information is obtained, second by 
Wilkins"., second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was not present but his written report was reviewed. 
Motion by Wilkins, second by Petaja to approve the surveyors 
report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 
Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the vouchers as 
presented. Motion carried. 

7:10 p.m. - Public Hearing for a rezone request, ag to busines to 
allow vehicle services, by Gary Rupert, for a parcel of land 
located in the NW-1/4 of the NW-1/4 and the SE-1/4 of the NW-1/4, 
Section 21, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. 
Gary Huppert was present to explain his plans. He said he had a 
buyer for the parcel that wants to operate an inside auto-repair 
business. This parcel is adjacent to a business zone. 

Public Comments - Les Webster, attorney for Bernard Larson who 
owns an adjacent parcel of land, was present stating that if this 
were going to be a junkyard he would object but since Mr. Huppert 
has stated it will be used for inside vehicle repair he wouldn't 
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object to that. Mr. Larsons concern is with the fact that his 
parcel is zoned agriculture which is how he uses it and he 
doesn't feel that rezoning Mr. Hupperts parcel should interfere 
with the use of his parcel. Mr. Larson stockpiles manure on his 
parcel until it can be spread which means he may have a manure 
pile fairly close to this building, which in turn could be 
offensive to the people who are there. Mr. Larson will continue 
to use his property for agriculture purposes. 

Donna Rognoldt asked how her property nearby would be affected? 
She was informed that Mr. Hupperts rezone request was only for a 
portion of his parcel (approximately 1 acre) and would have no 
affect on her property. 

Being no further public comments that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans said that he had checked the current 
zoning map after doing his onsite investigation. In scaling off 
the current map his feeling is that this parcel is already zoned 
business, which includes the parcel that a home sits on going 
into the housing area. Kleinhans said it could already be used 
for business purposes and Mr. Huppert could just parcel off that 
portion that he wishes to sell for business purposes. 

Since this is already zoned business, motion by Petaja, second by 
Wilkins to remove this item from the agenda. Motion carried. 
Discussion took place as to whether the fee for the hearing 
should be refunded. Since the fee is for publication in the 
paper and field work and since that was done, it was determined 
that there would be no refund. Huppert.asked about the question 
of Mr. Larson piling manure near the fenceline. He was informed 
that there is a "right to farm" law in Wisconsin that allows Mr. 
Larson to use his parcel as it is zoned, which is agriculture, 
and the committee supports that. Since his land is in the ag 
zone and he is doing ag-related work, it is not a violation of 
the zoning ordinance. Mr. Huppert that if piling the manure is a 
nusiance which draws vermin, the problem should be taken to the 
township. 

since the next public hearing was scheduled for 7:30 p.m. other 
agenda items were addressed prior to it. 

Discuss/take action on amending resolution concerning City of 
River Falls Master Plan to include township involvement: 

Kozak read the letter from River Falls Township (on file) 
concerning their unhappiness with county Board Resolution 95-08 
regarding the City of River Falls Master Plan. The township felt 
the resolution should have included township involvement. They 
also felt that the person appointed to work with the City of 
River Falls on this should be a resident of the township that is 
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involved rather than the city of River Falls. Kleinhans said 
that when Corporation Counsel was asked about this, Bill Thiel 
didn't feel it was necessary to amend the resolution. After much 
discussion a motion was made by Petaja that Bill Thiel should 
again be consulted regarding this and it will be addressed at the 
next Land Management Committee meeting, it will also be put on 
the agenda for the next County Board Meeting where it can be 
amended if necessary, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

7:30 p.m. - Public Hearing for a rezone request, agriculture to 
business to allow farm equipment sales and services, by John 
Robey, agent for Wiff Farms Inc., for a parcel of land located in 
the SE-1/4 of the SE-1/4, Section 12, T27N, R17W, Martell 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mr. 
Robey was present. He explained that he now operates a business 
on rented property in St. Croix County and his children are 
attending school in Spring Valley. They wish to put their 
business and home closer together but still remain in the Spring 
Valley School District which this parcel is. The type of 
business is feeding and manure handling equipment sales and 
·services. Most of their work is done on the farm rather than as 
a retail business. He said that they have made an offer to 
purchase contingent on this rezone taking place. 

Public comments: Ron Anderson, Chairman, Martell Township said 
that Martell Township is currently working on their new land use 
plan and in that process they were asked to come up with an area 
in the township that could be zoned business. At that time this 
location was identified. It is near another existing business 
zone, it is well screened by the wayside, it is at a major 
intersection. The township held a public hearing and there were 
no objections at the township level. Martell Township supports 
this rezone request. 

Bob Heppner, Gilman Township said that he is the owner of Red 
Barn Antiques across the highway from this parcel He was 
wondering what this business will look like, will it be neat or 
messy? He said his business is well maintained. He was also 
wondering if the entire 15 acres was going to be used for the 
business? 

Mr. Robey said his business is neatly kept and he shouldn't be 
mistaken for his relatives. He said he wanted to rezone enough 
of the parcel to allow for expansion of his business in the 
future. Mr. Heppner said he would object to another restaurant 
or gas station being allowed on that parcel. He asked if there 
would be any stipulation as to what type of business could be 
operated there once the rezone took place. He was informed by 
the committee that they could not do that. 

Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was 



7-5-95 LMC - page 4 
closed. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans said he agreed with the points that Mr. 
Anderson had made. He said he is concerned about the soil test 
for the septic system in that a holding tank must be installed. 
The area where the business would be located has a high 
groundwater problem. In the code it states that a business zone 
should be located in an area suitable for development and he 
wonders if this parcel fits that requirement. Mr. Robey has 
indicated that he only has about 2 customers/week as walk-ins. 
Kleinhans said he felt it was a good site, that Martell Township 
doesn't object to this rezone therefore he recommends that the 
committee send this on to the county Board recommending approval. 

Petaja said that as far as litter being a problem, the Solid 
Waste Manager could be consulted if there were a problem. Ron 
Anderson said the state had looked at the driveway site and 
approved of where it was proposed. Petaja said that the 

·Industrial Development Committee had previously looked at that 
intersection and felt that it was a good place for commercial 
enterprises. 

Motion by Petaja that based on township input and staff report 
that this be sent on to the County Board with a recommendation 
that the rezone be approved, second by Wilkins. Motion carried. 
It will also be recommended that the County Board approve this 
rezone request on one reading. 

Discuss/take action on conditional use/special exception permit 
for Jan Sternat to operate a day care/respite care facility for 
children with special needs: 

Jan Sternat was present. She brought the drawing that was 
presented two years ago to show where they are in comparison to 
what was proposed. She said they are coming at an awkward time 
as they had gone ahead with a request for a building permit for a 
Montisori classroom building on the site and when they took those 
plans to the township they learned of some strong feelings from 
their neighbors. River Falls Township objected to a school on 
that site but they are still here to get the special use permit 
renewed. She said they had originally planned on having a Head 
Start facility there but Head Start had found other quarters. 
That's when they started talking about the Montisori project and 
several people recommended that they join them on site as it was 
a compatible use. When they originally prepared the application 
for a special use permit it was to include able-bodied children 
with less able-bodied children out in the country. She explained 
the drawing and the placement of buildings on the site. 

Kozak clarified that they were just here for a renewal of the 
original use that was granted and not for the Montisori school. 
Sternat said that was correct but they will want to do some 
remodeling to get that full use out of the property. They will 
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also continue with the preschool portion that was planned before. 
Sternat said that when they were here two years ago they received 
approval for their plans with nothing deleted but there was no 
discussion in the minutes that explained exactly what that was. 
Kozak said the original concept was approved as on the plans but 
River Falls Township did not approve the concept of a school 
being built on this property. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Township said that was correct as 
there is a conflict with the farming that surrounds the school. 
Mr. Sternat said that they will abide by the township wishes, 
that they have $150,000 in improvements on their parcel and they 
just are seeking a renewal of their conditional use/special 
exception permit. 

Staff report - Kleinhans said that he had visited the site with 
Ray Cink, Director of Public Health, as the county uses the 
facility on Mondays for their Birth-3 program. Sternats are 
converting the barn for more space to do what was approved in 
1993. He said that in 1993 the Head Start program was not 
included in the motions in the minutes • He said there was no 
staff report from the meeting from 1993 and that one of the 
conditions of approving the permit was the inclusion of an 
"impact statement" which also was not in the property file. 
Kleinhans said he had no idea what that impact statement was 
dealing with. Kleinhans said that a Mr. Kelly farms the 
surrounding land but not intensively. 

Petaja asked if this was just a renewal, not an expansion? Ms 
Sternat said they will be doing remodeling to expand their art 
and music programs and want more bathrooms. 

Kleinhans said he felt the remodeling plans were consistent with 
the original conditional use permit granted. The letter from 
River Falls Township was read into the record. Campbell said 
River Falls Township endorses the facility as it is currently 
used. 

Andy Huppert, River Falls Township stated that he wants to keep a 
buffer zone around the facility so that there is not a conflict 
with the agricultural use and the day care/respite care facility 
use. 

Motion by Petaja to renew the conditional use permit with a 
"right to farm" clause added, for a period of five years, second 
by Sjostrom. 

Campbell asked if the Head Start could be clarified. Sternat · 
said that Head Start had found other facilities. She said that 
engineers will be looking at the remodeling of the barn in an 
effort to have more room for her currently permitted uses. If 
they find that the building is not adequate, she may then need to 
put up another building. 
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Ann Sherger, Heartland School spoke. 
looking for another facility for the 
everyone present to understand that. 

Motion carried. 

She said that she is 
Montisori school and wanted 

Discuss/take action on fax machine options for the Department of 
Land Management: 

The information that Annilee Cain had compiled was reviewed and 
imaging roll versus Laser fax machines were discussed with 
Wilkins saying she has one that utilizes an imaging roll and 
feels it is if excellent quality. She felt that a good fax could 
be purchased for less than the amounts quoted and that an annual 
service agreement wasn't needed. 

Petaja felt a service agreement was important as staff has more 
important things to do than run around getting fax machines fixed 
as they should be fixed on-site as quickly as possible. In the 
past the county had lost computers to lightning strikes and they 
could also affect fax machines. Petaja suggested that Dick 
Castletine be consulted as to what type of fax he would recommend 
and that no action be taken on this agenda item until the next 
meeting. 

Discuss/take action on Jim Kleinhans attending a biodiversity 
workshop in LaCrosse: 

Kozak explained the conference. Discussion ensued regarding the 
fact that the room rate was higher than allowed by the county. 
Motion by Wilkins to approve Kleinhans attending this conference 
and committee recommending that the room rate be exceeded, second 
by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley: 

Kleinhans reviewed his written memo. He said what is needed is 
development plan approval from the County Board which rezones the 
property to a PUD district. Mr. Zitlow will be supplying the 
needed well ifnromation. Motion by Petaja to have Kleinhans 
contract with an appraiser with the approval of the committee 
chairperson Kozak, second by Wilkins. Kozak suggested Kleinhans 
contact Jon Seifert for some appraisers names. Motion carried. 

Items for future agendas: 

1) FAX machine 
2) Trumpeter Valley Update 
3) Comprehensive Plan - how to handle when it comes back to the 

LMC from the CAC (end of August agenda item) 

Louie Campbell mentioned a letter received from the Assistant 
Zoning Administrator concerning townships giving incorrect county 
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zoning information to residents. Staff was instructed to contact 
townships and ask if they would suggest to their residents that 
they check with the Land Management Department in regard to 
county zoning and if they issue a building permit that that put 
that information on their building permit form. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to convene into closed 
session to consider the performance evaluation of Kleinhans, 
specifically regarding permanent status. Motion carried with all 
committee members voting: Sjostrom - yes; Wilkins - yes; Petaja 
- yes; Kozak - yes. 

Motion by Wilkins to reconvene into open session, second by 
Sjostrom with all members voting aye. 

Motion by Petaja to approve the evaluation of Kleinhans and to 
recommend to the Personnel Committee permanent status for him, 
second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn, second by Wilkins. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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JOINT MEETING AGENDA 

Financ~-d--M_a_n_~-gement/and Solid Waste Management 
Monday, July 17, 1995- 7:00p.m. 

county Board Room 

Call to order 

Board 

Committee members will discuss and make recommendations to the 
County Board regarding the Pierce County Department of Land 

.Management organization, Management and staffing study commpleted 
by DMG 

Adjourn 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

July 17, 1995 

JOINT MEETING OF FINANCE/PERSONNEL/LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE AND 
SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

Members Present: Dick Wilhelm, Steve Schoeder, Donna Wilkens, John 
Berggren, Greg Engeset, Opal Darr, Dick Truax, Roman Peterson, Don 
Johnson, Rita Kozak and Ray Anderson 

Land Management Administrator/Planner will be raised from 17 to 18 
in the DMG Step Analysis. 

Comments from the Land Management Department staff: 

1. Steve Melstrom be taken out of the union since he is 
supervisory and having problems managing the union workers 
since he is union as well. 

2. Physical space aspect. Recommendation, if Solid Waste becomes 
separate from Land Management that she be put in the GIS space 
and GIS swap into the other room. There is a strong feeling 
that there needs to be a physical space between the two 
departments because of the change in personnel and not the 
same amount of cross over in secretarial help. 

3. Strong opinion that sharing equipmentjvehicles is not going to 
work between them. 

4. Should Kristi have an office in the new building or in the 
Courthouse? One of the issues is if Kristi is out at the 
center that the recycling workers will feel that she should be 
out helping in the center. 

** (Consensus from Committee/Boards was that it would be better 
for Kristi to be at the new building so that she can have a 
better view as to what is going on. Issues to look into are: 
1. Cost of new equipment 
2. If Administrative Assistant is shared between Land 
Management and Solid Waste then they need to be in one area. 
3. Shuffle of the public between the courthouse and center.) 

5. Summer help for Zoning Secretary in the summer 

6. Making the LTE Zoning Assistant permanent because of plumbing 
and soil license 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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7. GIS backlog concern 

8. Question of implementation, whenfwherefhow 

2 

9. Question of Administrative Assistant being union I non-union 

*** 
There will really be no change in positions, only change in titles, 
work duties and salaries. 

Looking at budget year implementation - January 1, 1996. 

Question as to keeping the department as is but Solid Waste 
Management Board handle Solid Waste and the Land Management 
Committee handle Planning, Zoning and GIS.. That the Board and 
Committee stay separate. 

There still should be a separation between the Solid Waste 
Department and Land Management Department. 

Anderson moved to create a permanent zoning inspector position and 
forward that position to the County Board (Recommendation #5 of DMG 
study) next week, Opal seconded. Motion carried. 

Question as to if the Land Management director should be in place 
prior to implementation of the department changes or after. 

The Department changes will be conducted in phases. 

Melstrom's position will not go before the County Board, said 
position will be dealt with in Personnel. 

Truax moved to adopt the 9 recommendations of the DMG study (#9 
already done), Schoeder seconded, 

Discussion: 

Change in SWMB 
Anderson - should have majority elected on committee 
Truax.- 5 County Board member- 10 now 
Darr - 6 year limit of terms for citizen member 
Truax - how to phase out ci ti.zen member 
Anderson - done during reorganization in April 
Wilhelm - elected board rather than appointed 

Add to study Lead Worker non-union add change to 
organization chart. 
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Amendment #1 Lead worker title change under Solid Waste Manager 
Fig 2. pg. 8 f non-union I new job description 

Amendment #2 Administrative Assistant be non-union #2, pg 7 new 
job description - remove line dea+ing with no 
supervision 

#1 - implementation from Land Management Specialist/County Engineer 
to Land Management Specialist effective January 1, 1996. 

#8 - Personnel has taken action to study the County surveyor 
position and give a recommendation to the County Board. Question 
full time person versus contracting out. 

Motion carried. 

Implementation - County Board (the numbers below represent the nine 
recommendations of the DMG Study) 

#1 July 26, 1995 
#2 election time April 1996 
#3 July 26, 1995 and Annilee's salary to stay the same until 

January 1, 1996; position to phase outjin 
#4 July 26, 1995 
#5 Passed July 17, 1995 to County Board July 26, 1995 
#6 on-going 
#1 January 1, 1996 
#8 January 1, 1996 personnel committee review 
#9 completed immediately 

Motion to adjourn by Wilhelm, seconded by Berggren, motion carried. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
.. nEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

··P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 19th day 
of July, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 
. Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-20-95 and 7-5-95 

Public Hearing for a Planned Unit Development 
District Application and Development Plan, Phase I 
only, consisting of a golf course and 78 lots by 
Michael Draeger and James Ruzicka, agents for 
George Jacques and Bruce Thompson for parcels of. 
land located in Sections 28, 29, 32, and 33, 
T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI 
Discussjtake action on PUD Application 

Discussjtake action on amending Resolution 95-8 
concerning the City of River Falls Master Plan 

Discuss/take action on recommendation from the 
SWMB regarding a grinder pump or lift station for 
County land 

Discuss recommendation to Finance Committee from 
SWMB for one skid-steer loader 

Discuss/take action on clean fill site procedure 

Discuss/take action on fax machine options for the 
Department of Land Management 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

July 19, 1995 

LAND MANAGEMENT 

Members present: 

Others present: 

Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Donna Wilkens and Ed 
Sjostrom 

See attached list 

Meeting called to order by Rita Kozak, Chairperson at 7:06 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: Wednesday 
Thursday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 

August 8 
August 24 
September 6 
September 21 

Approve minutes of 6-20-95 and 7-6-95: Motion to approve minutes 
by Ed Sjostrom, seconded by Donna Wilkens, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on fax machine options for the Department of 
Land Management: 

Question on imaging roll versus laser. Dick Caseltine and the 
other markets have indicated that the laser fax will last longer 
and be cheaper to maintain. The District Attorney, Community 
Health and Clerk of Court have all purchased the laser fax. 

Donna Wilkens moved that we purchase the laser fax that costs 
$1,901.50, seconded by George Petaja, motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a Planned Unit Development District Application 
and Development Plan, Phase I only, consisting of a golf course and 
78 lots by Michael Draeger and James Ruzicka, agents for George 
Jacaues and Bruce Thompson for parcels of land located in Sections 
22, 29, 32, and 33, T26N, R19W, Oak grove Township, Pierce County, 
Wisconsin: Discuss/take action on PUD Application: 

The public hearing started at 7:10 p.m. Rita Kozak read the public 
notice (attached). Information was just received today, therefore 
a recess was taken to read over the information at 7:12 p.m. 

The session was reconvened at 7:23 p.m. 

""""""' 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Fred Zitlow from Mid State Associates walked the public and 
committee through the example presented - made to scale. The scale 
shows phase I and the clubhouse only. Phase I consists of the golf 
course and 78 lots. He pointed out the open space area for an 
eagle roosting area. There will be a 350 foot setback around this 
area where no development can take place. The only change is the 
marina, which will not be in the location shown but down further, 
which is not apart of phase I, if it is constructed at all. 

Phase II will be the clubhouse, parking, and the road outside 
of the golf course for emergency vehicle exit between hole 5 and 7. 

Public comment was open at 7:29 p.m. 

Richard Kinneman-Oak Grove: What is the start and completion date. 

Fred Zitlow indicated that when they have final approval from the 
State and County they can proceed immediately. They are hoping to 
start ground removal in August. The course will be playable in 
October of 1996, however they are opting to hold the opening until 
the Spring of 1997. The clubhouse approval phase will hopefully 
commence by the first of the year, whereby they will have to go 
through the whole concept and approval. They are hoping to start 
that construction in the Spring of 1996. 

Laura Hanson-Oak Grove: Wanted to know if Bruce Thompson had sold 
his property and if the dwellings would be single family dwellings. 

Fred Zitlow indicated they have a closure date of August 1st and 
that the dwellings would be single family dwellings. The first 78 
home sites will be built in a three year period. 

Hanson had a concern with groundwater contamination. They notice 
contamination of groundwater in the spring of the year, only. She 
is concerned with chemical run-off from the golf course. Water 
purifying is costly. 

Zitlow explained the hydro plastic wells - 400 foot tool wells 
which will be used in the new homes. These wells are high capacity 
wells which are properly cased. 

Hanson realizes that these are new wells for the new residents but 
what about the existing residents whose wells are not that deep. 

Zitlow suggested strongly that there would be no contamination from 
this site. There are environmental rules on the storage of 
chemicals which have to be followed. She is in an aquifer that has 
probably been contaminated from other sources which probably may 
have been from older wells, etc. 

Hanson showed on the scaled example where she would be located per 
George Petaja's request. 
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Kozak requested a copy of the article from Hanson. She feels that 
the golf course architect or the golf course superintendent will 
address the issues of the golf course drainage. 

Hanson wanted to know if she should test the water now versus when 
the golf course is constructed. 

Kozak indicated that it was Hanson's call. 

John Paddock from DNR Eau Claire-1st there is direct regulatory 
control over this development. They are required to permit a 
facility like this with major construction for erosion control. 
They will be involved in a high capacity well and permitting the 
installation and construction standards for those w·ells. It 
depends upon other details of the project if they will become 
involved in reviewing and permitting some of the dam structures for 
lakes, such as if they cross any waters, fill any waters, or change 
any wetlands. There are some concerns, which the developer knows 
about and has been working with the DNR to resolve the problems 
they might have, such as the eagle roosting area on the north side 
of the property, which they want to be protected. They have 
received an application from the developers on the erosion control 
plan. There are some deficiencies which he feels will be worked 
out. There is a meeting scheduled next week to discuss the 
deficiencies and get the details down on a drawing to meet the 
standards. 

Concerned about what the future phases of the development may 
be. They may want to look at the project as a realistically whole 
project and consider what the entire project will be. 

Chemicals were discussed that will be used on the golf course. 
There were concerned with the exposure to the eagles by the 
chemicals and the possible chemical sediment going into the Big 
River, which is a trout stream, and the possible high temperature 
of the stream. He again feels that these issues will be worked out 
with the developer. 

Things the County should consider are the flood ordinance and 
special protection of the bluffs for aesthetics that could be done 
through the ordinance. Some of the proposed lots are on a steep 
grade which is not recommended normally if greater than a 15% 
slope, because of the erosion problems that could develop. If this 
is done, there needs to be special consideration and precautions 
for erosion control. Also to help DNR out the county may wish to 
develop some conservancy areas which they have recommended to the 
developer to protect the Big River Valley, the trout water and the 
eagle roosting. 

Corliss Hendrickson-Martell: He does not want this development to 
be a precedent for the rest of Pierce County so that the residents 
end up paying for the taxes that do not get paid. His first 
question to the developers is how the project is being financed. 
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Mike Draeger: They are not entertaining any public funds to help 
them build this project. They are strictly self financing and 
obtaining income through contractual sales. They are required to 
adhere to a performance bond, which will be determined by Pierce 
County, which they will provide without question. This amount 
needs to be determined yet. They will post bond for each phase. 

Hendrickson: Water has to go someplace and he does not want the 
Mississippi or the wells to be polluted. With this many houses in 
one area how long will the septic systems operate and how much will 
they cost. He does not want the groundwater to be polluted. 

Kozak: The engineer would be able to answer this question also. 

Zitlow: DNR has a concern about this and it has been approved by 
DILHR. They have done soil borings and perk tests on the property 
and the test holes were approved by DILHR. The systems will be 
functioning systems under state Code for each residence. 

Hendrickson: Wants to know if this will eventually go to a 
municipal sewer system. 

Draeger: Not currently cost effective to put in a water treatment 
plant in this process. 

Hendrickson is looking into the future and how much of this is 
going to go into the Mississippi. 

Draeger: They are meeting current code. 

Kozak: Each site will also have an alternative site. 

Bill Holst - Diamond Bluff: His understanding is that most sewer 
systems have a primary site and an alternate site. Also, about 90% 
of the septic waste evaporates. 

Zitlow: The majority of the systems will be In Ground Pressure. 
He explained the In Ground Pressure System process. 

Richard Kinneman-Oak Grove: 
usage for the land. 

He feels that this is an excellent 

Laura Hanson-Oak Grove: She had heard about possible hiking and 
cross country trails. 

Draeger: The plan had originally encompassed hiking trails, cross 
country and those types of activities. The type of understanding 
reached between them and the DNR will dictate the usage of the 
valley. They are interested in preserving the Big River Valley as 
well and whatever arrangements made with the Zoning Administration 
and DNR will be adhered too. 
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Zitlow: They are looking at how to handle conservancy areas in the 
future phases, erosion control and a well developed design. 

Dennis Gagnier-Oak Grove: The Township of Oak Grove has approved 
the development at their Township public hearing. 

Laura Hanson: She also supports the golf course, but she was just 
afraid of water contamination. 

Hendrickson: Is not opposed to the project either. He just wants 
a procedure set so that this will be well thought out so it does 
not fall through. 

Petaja: This project is not going to set a precedent for anything. 
Each project is judged on its own merits. 

Zitlow: A video was shown for the public and members, which was 
taken from the helicopter in 1988. 

Draeger: Reese Jones is designing the course. It will be open to 
the public and there will be a limit of approximately 35,000 rounds 
per year so that the property is not destroyed. 

Hanson-was concerned by the sharp turn in the road, now Balsam 
Drive. 

Holst: This road is due to be upgraded in 1998. 

Petaja: This road is not a part of the project. 

Jim Kleinhans provided his staff report. Concerns are the 
financial assurances. The Park Dedication fee was established by 
a formula, which was in prior minutes, of $35,200. The assessment 
of the finished project cost will determine the application cost. 
They obtained three bids from assessors to determine that fee. 
They will decide on the assessor tonight. A memo from Bill Thiel 
indicated that the $150.00 will be credited toward the cost which 
was paid prior for this public hearing. Sureties will be based on 
the cost of roads and some of the development of the property. In 
1990 it was suggested from some public finance advisers that the 
amount of $400,000 would be the bond to reclaim the area if the 
project ever folded. The price of building the road, of course, is 
higher now, plus possible other costs so the bond would have to be 
adjusted, which the corporation counsel will review. Bill Thiel 
requested that the developers come up with a partial payment for 
the cost of other consulting and engineering firms that the County 
had to contact to review the project. During the September meeting 
a letter from the Pierce County Economic Developer, Trumpeter 
Valley representatives, indicated that they would be willing to 
underwrite the cost of the portion or cost of the outside review 
that would be contracted by the County. 
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Louis Barber, Fred, Tim, Mike and Jim Kleinhans went out to 
the site. Louis Barber had some obvious concerns based on the 
initial assessment back in 1990. He would like to get together 
with the engineer that he worked with back with in 1990, Mike Tiry. 
Therefore, a cost will be incurred to contract Mike Tiry also to 
review the dam sites. Barber felt comfortable with what Fred 
Zitlow has put together as far as erosion control features. A lot 
of silt fencing will be installed and Barber feels that the County 
should watch how the development takes place, because silt fencing 
is busy and costly, therefore he suggested that seeding be put in 
a timely fashion (as soon as possible) to control erosion and heal 
the disturbed areas. Barber feels that one more meeting with 
Zitlow and the developers would help ease some concerns that he has 
about the sites. 

Bill Thiel reviewed the covenants and there are some concerns 
that he will work out with Steve Goff in the course of the next 
week or two. Thiel briefly gave some comments (memo attached). 
John Paddock discussed the concerns of the WPDES permit which will 
be ironed out in the next week or two. 

Jim sent a letter to the County Board to.address this project 
on the July 25, 1995 meeting date for a 1st reading with 
conditions, work out the pending conditions, and send it back to 
the County Board in August for final approval. 

Zitlow: The WPDES permit is in place and in Certified Mail to the 
central office in Madison. 

Kleinhans: Indicated that Tom Lovejoy indicated that the permit 
has not been officially approved yet. 

John Paddock-DNR: The Storm water permit procedure of the 
department is that 14 working days prior to construction that a 
Notice of Intent needs to be submitted. The Notice of Intent is 
reviewed and if no comment is made within the 14 days then the 
permit is considered issued. If a comment is made within the 14 
days, no permit is issued until the comments are satisfied and then 
the permit is issued. A comment will be submitted in this case to 
the developers. They have until July 25 to comment. They 
anticipate that the comments will be satisfied and that the permit 
will be issued. 

Kozak: Approve for 1st reading with conditions as follows: 
covenants, underwriting the outside reviews, assessment to 
determine the fee, the park dedication, the sureties, the partial 
payments, bonds and pass it onto the County Board to approve if all 
County and State requirements are met. Then it comes back to the 
LMC for final approval and at the August county Board meeting the 
County Board will give their final approval with rezone if all 
conditions are met. They do not wish to request approval on the 
1st reading because there are too many unresolved conditions. 
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steve Goff: If he understands the conditions correctly they are 
all administrative and he does not feel that there will be a 
problem meeting all the conditions. 

Petaja: Is there anything in the code with regard to bluffline 
restrictions. 

Kleinhans: No restrictions with bluffline in PUD. 

Kozak: Bluffline and archeological restrictions are a part of the 
covenant that the Corporation counsel and Steve Goff will conclude. 

Donna Wilkens moved to approve the Phase I Development Plan with 
the following conditions: 
1. the covenants be reviewed and approved by the Corporation 

Counsel, Bill Thiel. 
2. Financial Assurances 

a. assessment of finished project costs 
b. sureties/bonds by Corporation Counsel to be determined 
c. Park Dedication/Fees Determination 
d. Partial payment for outside review 
e. Dam Site Review 
f. WPDES Permit (State) 
g. Copy of Oak Grove Township Resolution for approval of 

project. 

Ed Sjostrom seconded, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on amending Resolution 95-8 concerning the city 
of River Falls Master Plan: 

Rita read the memo of Bill Theil's regarding the revised 
resolution. 

Louie Campbell is still not satisfied with the Resolution as 
revised by Bill Theil. He is concerned with one and one-half mile 
extraterritorial zone and feels that this should be stated in the 
resolution. 

Donna Wilkens indicated that she called Marilyn Baldwin and 
received no answer with regard to how far out the commission is 
planning to go. Marilyn's concerns were the roads in the City and 
outside areas. 

Kozak: Likes the idea of two members of the County Board to work 
with the plan: one residing in the city and one residing in the 
Township. 

Petaja moved to revise the resolution to include the one and one-
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half mile and the two members of the county Board, seconded by 
Sjostrom, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on recommendation from the SWMB regarding a 
grinder pump or lift station for County land: 

Petaja moved to approve the lift stations with the funding coming 
out of contingency and that Solid Waste will pay their assessed 
portion of the cost only, Wilkins seconded, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action to Finance Committee from SWMB for one skid
steer loader: 

Kozak: The higher bid was taken because of oil versus water. The 
water has a higher turnover rate on the engine. 

Petaja moved to approve the purchase of the skid-steer loader, 
Sjostrom seconded, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on clean fill site procedure: 

Petaj a felt that this should be an administrative policy and 
procedure and no longer presented to the Land Management Committee 
or the Board of Adjustment since the State has no involvement with 
clean fill sites. The standards should deal with a form entailing 
erosion control, a reclamation plan and Land Conservation review. 
The only time that this should be presented to the LMC is if the 
Zoning Administrator runs into some unresolved problems. Clean 
fill sites should be added to the appropriate Section of Chapter 18 
for being permitted in the Agricultural and Industrial Zone. The 
Solid Waste Management Board should be contacted to see what they 
want to do with their clean fill site Ordinance. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

- Trumpeter Valley 
- Clean fill Site 
- Position Descriptions for Department staff 
- Making the Zoning Inspector position (Zoning Assistant) full time 
- Dam Breach Studies and its impact on Zoning 
- Policy review on complaints 

Motion to adjourn by Donna Wilkens, seconded by George Petaja, 
motion. carried. 

Submitted by Annilee Cain 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
CDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
"P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day 
of August, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 7-19-95 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Public Hearing for a re-zone request, ag to 
business (B-1) to allow truck services and a 
trucking terminal, by Jack Ross, for a parcel of 
land located in the S-1/2 of the NE-1/4 of the NE-
1/4 {20 acres) and a parcel located in the NE-1/4 
of the NE-1/4 (4.25 acres), Section 3, T24N, R18W, 
Trenton Township 
Discuss/take action on Ross re-zone 

Trumpeter Valley update 

Discussjtake action on clean-fill site procedure 

Discussjtake action on approving parcel mapping 
contract 

Discussjtake action on filling the Land Management 
Specialist position and position description 

Discuss/take action on making the Zoning Assistant 
full time 

Discuss/take action on policy review ort complaints 

Discussjtake action on dam breach studies and its 
impact on zoning 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING Signature--~-~~~-!-+~~~~-
August 8, 1995 
Courthouse, Ellsworth Date._.._~~--------~~~---------------------

Committee members present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed 
Sjostrom 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer, Bob 
Sheffers, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:06 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: August 24 
September 6 
September 21 
September 13 (joint LMC, SWMB) 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the minutes of 
the 7-19-95 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. Motion 
by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the surveyors report. 
Motion carried. 

Vouchers: 

The vouchers were reviewed. Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom 
to approve the vouchers: Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a re-zone reauest, ag to business CB-1) to 
allow truck services and a trucking terminal, by Jack Ross, for a 
parcel of land located in the S-1/2 of the NE-1/4 of the NE-1/4 
(20 acres) and a parcel located in the NE-1/4 of the NE-1/4 (4.25 
acres), Section 3, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township: 

Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Duffy Shafer, Edina 
Realty, Red Wing, was present as Jack Ross's agent. Steve 
Lawrence of Lawrence Trucking was also present. Shafer reviewed 
the proposed siting with maps provided and sent to committee 
members. He also had photographs of the parcels involved. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



LMC - 8-8-95 page 2 
Kozak opened the public comment portion of the hearing. Bob 
Schroeder, Trenton Township said that 154 neighbors had signed a 
petition in opposition to this rezone as they wish it to remain 
agricultural or residential because of the number of chilcren in 
the residential area, the fact that the speed limit is ignored on 
that stretch of road, and that it would constitute spot zoning. 
The petition was turned into the Trenton Township board. 

Don Johnson, Chairman, Trenton Township: Said at the town board 
meeting last night the petition was presented to the board. He 
also read a letter to the Land Management Committee that included 
a motion made and passed that the Trenton Town Board requested 
that the Land Management Committee deny the request from Jack 
Ross to rezone his property from agriculture to business. He 
presented the letter and the petition with signatures to the 
recording secretary to be included in the proceedings. 

The following people offered comments in opposition to the rezone 
request: Dirk Cedargren, Tammy Cedargren, Joyce Komisar, Melissa 
Dettling, all of Trenton Township. Their objections included the 
fact that it's a residential area, it's disgusting listening to 
trucks, felt it reduced property values, the smell from diesel 
vehicles that would have to be put up with, and possible 
pollution. 

Mr. Lawrence said that his firm is good stewards of their 
property, that this land accommodates their needs but he doesn't 
want to be where the business is not welcome. He likes this 
piece of property and may consider developing it residentially. 
He asked if this is not the proper place for this operation, 
where is one. He invited those objecting to come visit his firm 
to see what type it is. 

Mr. Shafer asked for a chance for a rebuttal to the objections. 
He said he had no problems with objections or concerns with 
protection of a community as long as this proposal is judged on 
its own merits. If he had realized there was this kind of 
objection he probably would not have pursued this but he only had 
one phone call regarding this prior to the town board meeting. 
He said there will be a push from businesses to move across the 
border from Minnesota to Wisconsin for tax reasons. He felt that 
there would be more people looking at more properties to operate 
their businesses from. He hoped that they would be judged on 
their own merit and not judged by an existing eyesore in the 
community. He felt the police should be the ones to enforce the 
speed limit. He also said that the spot zoning arguement is weak 
as there are several other parcels in the area zoned business. 

Being no further comments Kozak closed the public comment portion 
of the hearing. 

Jim Kleinhans gave his staff report differentiating between the 
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business and industrial zone and gave the history of the past 
rezone request. He said that a church was looking to purchase 
some land from the Lawrences to use as a playground which would 
make a good buffer between the residential and business zone. He 
felt that if only 5-6 acres of the 20+ rezoned business would be 
used by Lawrence, other business that met the terms of the 
ordinance governing the business zone could operate from that 
parcel. He felt that it was a good location for the type of 
business that Lawrence was proposing and recommended approval of 
the rezone with one condition, that being that future development 
would have to use the Lawrence driveway on VV. 

Sjostrom stated he would like to see Lawrence in the community 
but didn't think this was the proper place for them therefore 
made a motion to deny the rezone request, seconded by Petaja. 

Petaja said that he doesn't often go against staff 
recommendations but in this instance he was going to. He said 
that conditions cannot be attached to rezone requests. He also 
said that the committee cannot guarantee property value. Kozak 
said that something asked of the committee were some options as 
to where a business like this could go and asked Petaja to 
explain Pierce County Economic Development. Petaja said that Mr. 
Lawrence could contact Bill Warner and he could help identify 
parcels that are properly zoned for the type of business he 
wanted to operate and help in any way he could. 

The motion was carried to deny the rezone request on this parcel. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley: 

Kleinhans said he had been out at the site several times and was 
there with Land Conservation personnel. He reviewed his written 
report. He said he wanted to add that he had received a copy of 
the WPDES permit from the DNR. Details have been worked out on 
erosion control. They have been informed that they can start 
work on the erosion control but not on the development (roads, 
lots, etc.) until the fee is paid. The assessors report should 
arrive by August 16 and Corporation Counsel will be back from 
vacation 9n August 18. Once the assessors report is reviewed and 
a fee is arrived at and paid, and Corporation Counsel reviews 
things, construction can begin for Phase I. Kozak asked where 
this fee will go. Kleinhans said that since it is not a dollar
for-dollar reimbursement it will have to go into the general 
fund. 

Discuss/take action on clean-fill site procedure: 

The draft ordinance for clean fill sites was reviewed. This is 
being done to allow clean fill sites in the ag and industrial 
zone upon reviewal of the zoning admini~trator and solid waste 
manager rather than the Land Management committee and the Board 
of Adjustment. Discussion took place regarding topography map 
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requirements. Petaja wondered if five-foot contours didn't 
needlessly complicate the procedure. Kleinhans felt they were 
necessary. It was decided that the contour maps required could 
be left up to the discretion of the Zoning Administrator. Motion 
by Petaja to approve the clean fill draft ordinance and send·on 
to the County Board for approval by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approving parcel mapping contract: 

Petaja explained the proposals reviewed and how BRW was selected 
as the parcel maping vendor. Motion by Petaja to approve BRW as 
the parcel mapping vendor, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on filling Land Management Specialist 
position and position description: 

The draft position description was reviewed and discussed. 
Motion by Peteja to approve the description and forward to the 
Personnel Committee for approval by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. 
Petaja asked that it be filled as soon as possible. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on making the Zoning Assistant position full 
time: 

The draft position description was reviewed and discussed. 
Spelling errors are to be corrected. Motion to approve the 
position description by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on policy review on complaints: 

Rod Eslinger was present and reviewed his memo and the complaint 
tracking form he developed. He also explained how he has been 
investigating complaints. It was suggested that a column for 
"township" be added and that townships be informed on a regular 
basis about complaints that have been followed-up on in their 
township. 

Discuss/take action on dam breach studies and its impact on 
zoning: 

Kleinhans said that Ayres has submitted preliminary maps for the 
hydraulic shadow study for structures one, three and nineteen and 
that the Nugget Lake breach route map is not complete. A meeting 
has been scheduled for August 30, 1995 with Ayres to discuss 
their final conclusions and determine the areas and the extent of 
developed parcels that will be affected. 

Kozak felt that some public relations work should be done in 
conjunction with this information. 
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Agenda items for future meetings: 

- Trumpeter Valley update 
- Finalize separate Light Industry Zone (using descriptions from 
the Business District) 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

"'P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of August, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 8-8-95 

SANDY LANGER 

Discussjtake action on renewal of conditional Use 
Permits for Ed Kraemer & Sons, agent for George 
Peterson for a gravel pit located in Sections 12 & 
13, Trenton Township and for Ed Kraemer & Sons, 
agent for Peter Helmueller and Roger Books Section 
5, Maiden Rock Township and Section 33, Union 
Township 

Trumpeter Valley update 

Discussjtake action on Department of Land 
Management computer concerns 

Committee to convene into closed session under WIS 
ss 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation data of any public employee 
which the governmental body has jurisdiction or 
exercises responsibil·i ty 

Committee to reconvene into open session 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
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ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
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Present: 

Others: 

Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, 
Donna Wilkins, Rich Ruemmele 

Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chairperson 
Kozak. 

Next meeting dates: September 6 
September 21 
October 4 
October 18 
November 8 
November 29 

The September 13 joint meeting between LMC and the SWMB was 
cancelled. George felt that the new recycling building went to 
the County Board without first coming through the LMC and the 
splitting of the Department of Land Management never came before 
the LMC so it was felt that joint meetings were pointless. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
the 8-8-95 meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of Conditional Use Permits for Ed 
Kraemer & Sons, agent for George Peterson for a gravel pit 
located in Sections 12 and 13, Trenton Township and for Ed 
Kraemer & Sons, agent for Peter Helmueller and Roger Books, 
Section 5, Maiden Rock Township and Section 33, Union Township: 

Peterson Quarry - Candy Schwantes of Ed Kraemer and Sons was 
present to explain the requests. She said the Peterson quarry 
permit was approved for two years and that they planned to 
restore the site as needed. The reclamation plan had been 
submitted to the Dept. of Land Management. The Peterson quarry 
was discussed first. Kozak read the letter (copy in file) from 
Howard Green expressing his objections to the hours of operation 
and not being notified prior to blasting at this rock quarry. 
Kleinhans reviewed the minutes from the meeting when the 
conditional use permit was originally approved. He said the 
permitted hours of operation were dawn to dusk. He felt it was a 

""""""" 
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good facility but felt the hours of operation should be looked at 
since there was the correspondence from Mr. Green who lives very 
close to the quarry. Roger Osgard of Kraemer and Sons said that 
Mr. Green's house has been there for three years and the quarry 
has been there for many, many years. He said that he had met 
with Mr. Green when he was building his house and had set up a 
seismograph. 

Motion by Petaja to renew the conditional use permit for two 
years with the hours of operation being as Mr. Green suggested, 
from 6:30 a.m. to 8:30 p.m. Monday through Friday and 7:30 a.m. 
to 8:30 p.m. on weekends, and that Kraemer and Sons notify Mr. 
Green as far in advance as possible prior to blasting, second by 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. With the new schedule used for 
renewing conditional use permits, it will be due for renewal in 
January of 19 9 8. · 

HelmuellerfBooks Quarry - Schwantes said that when this was 
originally approved it stated that a reclamation play had to be 
submitted at the next renewal. She distributed the reclamation 
plan to the committee members. It was explained that the only 
neighbors are the quarry·owners. Roger Osgard gave a brief 
history of this quarry and said that there is enough material 
there to keep this quarry in operation for at least 50 years. 
Kleinhans said that he had done a site visit and recommended 
renewal of the conditional use permit. Motion by Petaja to renew 
the conditional use permit for two years for the HelmuellerfBooks 
quarry providing the reclamation plan is adequate for staff, 
second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. Renewal of .this CU is due 
in January of 1998. 

Discuss/take action on Trumpeter Valley: 

Kleinhans said he had worked out the amount of the application 
fee based on the assessors valuation of $4,400,000 for Phase I. 
This would make the application fee $13,200. It was also 
established that the parkland dedication fee would be $32,500 
following the equation in the PUD. He read the portion of Bill 
Thiels memo regarding the amount of the surety bond that should 
be required. Lengthy discussion took place concerning the amount 
of surety bond to require for Phase I only, taking into 
consideration inflation since this was originally considered in 
the early 1990's, density of the lots, what it was felt would be 
required for restoration if the development were to fail. Motion 
by Ruemmele to require a performance bond of $750,000 for Phase I 
by Ruemmele, second by Wilkins. Kleinhans said he felt 
comfortable with that figure. Motion carried. It was decided 
that the committee would visit the Trumpeter Valley site on 
Friday, September 1. The meeting will be noticed. 

Rita noted that she would not be at the LMC meeting on September 
6. 
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Discuss/take action on Department of Land Management computer 
concerns: 

Concerns that a computer, purchased with GIS funds, that was 
supposed to go to the Department of Land Management, was placed 
in the Solid Waste Department, were discussed. Lengthy 
discussion ensued regarding who made the decision as to where new 
computers should be placed, the Computer Committee or the 
standing department committee. Motion by Petaja that if the 
Pentium was placed in Solid Waste that it go back to GIS and 
another computer be gotten for Solid Waste, second by Ruemmele. 
Motion carried. Petaja said he would also take these concerns to 
the Computer Committee. Motion by Wilkins that if equipment is 
being moved, that it should not happen before coming before the 
proper committee, second by Petaja, motion carried. The status 
of the fax machine requested by the Land Management Committee for 
the Department of Land Management was discussed. 

Discuss/take action on questions for administrator position 
interviews and dates for interviews: 

The closing date for applications for the administrator position 
is August 28. No one from the Land Management Committee can be 
involved in the screening of the applicants as they are the 
interviewing committee. Kleinhans suggested contracting with an 
area planner to help with the screening process. He was 
instructed to contact Dave Frodozi of St. Croix County to see if 
he could be contracted with to help screen applicants and to 
formulate questions to be asked at the interviews. Rita said that 
Ed Hass and someone from the Personnel Committee and affirmative 
action would be on the screening committee. Jim was also 
instructed to contact other counties to see if they might have 
recently hired a planner/administrator and therefore have some 
questions that could be used for interviews. Questions used in 
interviewing the ZA could also be reviewed. 

Dates for the interviews were discussed with Rita stating she 
would not be available the first two weeks of September. It was 
felt that all members of the committee should commit to being 
present for the interviews. The number to interview was also 
discussed. It was suggested that Dave Frodozi also be included 
in the interviews. Office staff could also submit questions they 
felt were important. Lengthy discussion was held concerning 
questions, procedures of interviews, etc. It was decided that 
interviews would be held on September 19th starting at 8:00 a.m. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to convene into closed 
session under WI SS 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation 
data of any public employee which the governmental body has 
jurisdiction or exercises responsibility. Committee vote was: 



Sjostrom - aye; Petaja - aye; Wilkins - aye; Ruemmele - aye; 
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Kozak - aye. 

Motion by Petaja to reconvene into open session, second by 
Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele that the LMC get an agenda of personnel to 
recommend an increase for Jim Kleinhans based on his positive 
probationary review to Grade 13, Step 2, second by Petaja. 
Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
Possible amendment to the Farm and Home Based Business 
Ordinance 

- Possible input from the Citizens Advisory Committee 
- Wording on the Light Industry Zone 

Motion by Ruemmele to adjourn, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day 
of September, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 9-6-95 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Discussjtake action on Light Industry Zone 

Discussjtake action on Home and Farm Based 
Business Ordinance 

Discussjtake action on refilling GIS System 
Analyst position 

Discussjtake action on continuation of temporary 
special project position 

Discussjtake action on Zoning Administrator and 
Zoning Assistant attending ETN 
sessions 

Update on Trumpeter Valley 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Dato 9 -;) I - q .5 
MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 6, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, Donna Wilkins 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. by Vice-Chairman 
Petaja. 

Next meeting dates: September 21 
October 4 
October 18 
November 8 
November 29 

Surveyors Report: 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to approve the surveyors 
report. Bob Sheffers explained maintenance and tie sheets to the 
committee. He proposed that he do a presentation to the 
committee explaining a surveyors job and what he does as County 
Surveyor. It will be done at the committee's convenience. 
Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to 
approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Agenda revisions: Petaja stated that he was moving the GIS 
Analyst position item to this time. 

Discuss/take action on refilling GIS System Analyst position: 

Dick Caseltine was present to explain his written proposal. He 
explained that various departments have data on parcels of land 
and the GIS person will link all of that data into a data base. 
He is proposing that the committee recommend a contract person 
that would be supplied by Mr. Caseltine's firm and would work 15 
hours per week. 

Lengthy discussion ensued on how the GIS analyst position related 
to the 911 system and the Uniform numbering system. Wilkins 
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explained a complaint she had received from Mike Knoll regarding 
the uniform numbering system. 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to recommend to the 
Finance/Personnel Committee to contract with Dick Castletine for 
a person to do the GIS work for 15 hours/week only through 1995 
as a temporary fix. . Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on 1996 proposed budgets and revised 6-year 
plan: 

The budgets and 6 year plans were reviewed with the following 
changes recommended: 

GIS: 

ZONING: 

COUNTY 

i. Add $50,000 in the six year plan for the year 
1998 for updated computer software/hardware and 
repairs. 

2. Change 1996 annual budget for salary from temporary 
salaries to other professional services since it 
will be a contracted position. 

1. Add monies in the six year plan for replacement for 
Jeep in 1998 and other zoning equipment. 

2. Change 1996 annual budget, other professional 
services, from $12,000 to $40,000 to compensate 
for contracting for the zoning ordinance revision. 

SURVEYOR: No changes. 

UNIFORM 
ADDRESS: No changes. 

COUNTY 
PLANNER: 1. Add monies for a laser printer in the six year 

plan for the year 1997 and inventory the office 
for any further purchases that may be needed in 
the year 1998. 

Motion by Sjostrom to approve the budgets with noted changes and 
send on the Finance Committee for final approval, second by 
Wilkins. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Light Industry Zone: 

Jim Kleinhans said that he is still waiting for wording from Bill 
Thiel on this so would like to address it on a future agenda. 

Discuss/take action on Farm & Home Based Business Ordinance: 

Kleinhans explained the proposed change which is that the 5 acre 
minimum be changed to a 2 acre minimum. He said that some people 
could qualify in every respect except that they didn't have 
enough acreage. Motion by Sjostrom, second by Wilkins to 
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recommend the proposed change by means of an ordinance amendment. 
Louie Campbell was present and said that River Falls Township had 
adopted a Farm and Home Based Business Ordinance identical to the 
one adopted by Pierce County earlier therefore if this county 
ordinance amendment is approved, they will be more restrictive 
than the county. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on continuation·of temporary special project 
position: 

Annilee Cain was present and explained that the person that was 
working on the special project, incorporating old files into new 
property files, only worked 29 of the allotted 910 hours as it 
was felt that helping with issuing new parcel identification 
numbers in conjunction with GIS was of a higher priority. 
Therefore, the special project has not been worked on. She is 
requesting that the hours be continued in order to get this work 
done. Motion by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to recommend to the 
Personnel Committee that the temporary special project position 
be continued. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Zoning Administrator and Zoning Assistant 
attending ETN sessions: 

Kleinhans explained that he was requesting they be allowed to 
attend two ETN sessions, one on Water Resource Management and the 
other on Local Land Use Planning and Zoning with the cost being 
$25/person for the zoning one only. Motion by Sjostrom, second 
by Wilkins that they attend the requested ETN sessions. Motion 
carried. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley: 

Kleinhans reported that he and Ed Sjostrom had gone out to the 
Trumpeter Valley site as planned at the last LMC meeting and 
there had met with George Jacques and Jim Reczika. Mr. Reczika 
said that they would be in early the week of September 11 with 
the money for the application fee. They have not yet been in and 
it appears that they may have lost their funding. The 
development corporation had agreed that they would pay for 1/2 of 
the expenses incurred by the county in conjunction with Trumpeter 
Valley, which included having the parcels appraised and other 
expenses. Kleinhans said that according to the PUD ordinance 
formula for the application fee, Trumpeter Valley would have paid 
$2,000 with a parkland dedication fee of approximately $30,000 
and a surety bond of $750,000. Mr. Jacques indicated that he has 
others interested in the project. Kleinhans said that at this 
point., the county will just have to wait to see what develops. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Louie Campbell asked that development of lots in the River 
Falls ETZ and who has the rights to the parkland dedication fee 
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be discussed at a future meeting. Kleinhans was instructed to 
get an opinion from Corporation Counsel. 

2. Refilling Land Management Specialist position as soon as 
possible in order to keep the uniform address system and 911 
running smoothly. 

3. Light Industry Zone wording. 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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INTRODUCTION 

Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

I. PROJECT OVERVIEW 

The Pierce County Department of Land Management was created in 1988 for the purpose of 
combining all of the land-use-related units of the County's government under a common 
framework. Pierce County's expectations for the reorganization included improved coordination 
and cooperation along with operational efficiencies in the use of staff, facilities and other 
resources. Additionally, the establishment of a common geographical data base and simplified 
public access of all land-use-related records were considered to be improvements anticipated 
through the reorganization. Included the current structure are the primary functions of planning, 
zoning, solid waste and survey. The Department also oversees the County's land records 
modernization program and the establishment of a uniform, County-wide address system. 

Recent circumstances in the management of the Department have led to a vacancy in the 
Administrator position. The County has retained the consulting firm of David M. Griffith and 
Associates, Ltd. (DMG) to review the management and structure of the Department prior to 
filling this vacancy. 

PROJECT OBJECTIVES AND SCOPE 

The objectives of this study are to provide an impartial review, with recommendations, that 
provide: 

• An analysis of the Department of Land Management regarding what functions should 
be contained therein; 

• An analysis of the staffing required to meet workload objectives; and 
• An analysis of the management, communications, and other facets of the Department. 

In order to meet these objectives, the County and DMG agreed on a project scope that focuses 
on the following issues: 

• Should the functions currently included in the County's Department of Land 
Management continue to be located there? If not, what should their reporting 
relationship be? Should other functions such as Land Conservation also be included in 
the Department? 

• Should the current vacancy for the Administrator of the Department of Land 
Management be filled with someone performing the same responsibilities or should the 
duties and position be changed? 

David M. Griffith and Associates, Ltd. 1 



Pierce County Department of Land Management 
organization, Management and Staffing Study 

PROJECT ACTIVITIES 

During the course of this study, DMG performed the following: 

• Interviewed: 

0 County Board Chair 
0 Chairperson ofLand Management and Solid Waste Management Committees 
0 Member of the Solid Waste Management Committee 
0 County Clerk 
0 Zoning Administrator 
0 Solid Waste Manager 
0 Land Management Specialist/Engineer 
0 County Surveyor 
0 Director of the County's UW Extension 
0 Land Conservation Director 
0 Land Management Department Administrative Assistant 
0 Planning Secretary 
0 Zoning Secretary 

• Reviewed the following documents: 

0 A 1988 report from the UW Extension regarding the "Establishment of a County 
Department ofLand Records and Management". 

0 County Ordinance Establishing the Pierce County Solid Waste Management 
Board. 

0 County Ordinance Creating a Department of Land Management and Records. 
0 The position descriptions for all non-represented employees in the Department. 
0 The 1994 and 1995 budgets for the Department of Land Management. 

• Prepared a Draft Report for the Finance Committee. 

• Reviewed the Draft Report, via teleconference, with the County Clerk and members of 
the Finance Committee on June 13, 1995. 

• Prepared this Final Report (for presentation at the June 27, 1995 County Board 
meeting). 
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BACKGROUND 

Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

ll. DEPARTMENT ORGANIZATION STRUCTURE 

The Pierce County Department of Land Management was created in 1988 by County Ordinance 
#88-3. The County's principal reason for the creation of the new department was to centralize all 
of the county's land-use-related department/units under a common framework. The prominent 
goals of this reorganization were improved coordination and cooperation among the staffs and 
operations of the County's land-use-related functions. The County also anticipated efficiencies in 
all related operations including staff, facilities and other resources. The development of a 
common geographical data base tied to a geodetic base common to all public and private uses and 
greater service to citizens ofPierce County were also included in the goals of this reorganization. 

The departments considered for the newly created organizational structure included: Planning, 
Zoning, Solid Waste, Real Estate Tax Listing, Surveyor, Land Conservation and Parks. The 
initial organization, however, included only the Planning and Zoning Departments. Today, the 
Department ofLand Management contains five primary components: 

• Planning 
• Zoning 
• Land Records Modernization (including uniform address system activities) 
• Surveying 
• Solid Waste Management (including recycling) 

The current organization chart for the Department of Land Management is shown in Figure 1. 

The Department is headed by an Administrator who is responsible for developing, coordinating, 
implementing, monitoring, and evaluating all land use planning, zoning, solid waste management, 
and land records modernization functions. When originally created, the Administrator position 
replaced the County Planner and became the department head serving the dual role of primary 
supervisor over the Department as well as the individual responsible for all of the County's 
planning related activities. 

The catalyst for this study is related to a recent vacancy in the Department ofLand Management's 
Administrator position. The County has retained DMG to review the management and structure 
of the Department prior to its filling this vacancy. 
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Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

OVERALL ORGANIZATION STRUCTURE 

The primary focus of this engagement is to evaluate the current organizational structure of the 
Department ofLand Management (DLM) and to provide a status report evaluating the success of 
the 1988 reorganization. Our review indicates the potential for some areas of improvement, 
which could not have been fully anticipated upon initial creation of DLM. Some of the concerns 
noted during our review include: 

• A lack of basic County-wide land use planning activities to deal with or anticipate growth 
and development - partially due to the vacancy in the Administrator position. 

• A lack of the development of a department mission statement to help guide the operations 
ofDLM by establishing goals and objectives. 

• Backlogs identified in the area of inspections and other zoning related areas - despite some 
overtime being charged to these functional areas. 

• Staffing that is "rich" in management and administration and "light" in clerical and 
technical support. 

• A need for better accountability and utilization of the contracted Surveyor services. 

The original intent behind the creation ofDLM, as stated in the County ordinance, was to: 

a) Develop an administrative structure in county government to incorporate all of the 
land use related units under a common framework for improved coordination and 
efficiency of operation; 

b) Coordinate the work programs of the various units of county government for more 
efficient utilization of staff and other resources; 

c) Develop a common geographic data base where all departments could develop and 
access information tied to a defined geodetic base common to all public and private 
users of such information; 

d) Provide easier public access to the land use related records and information contained 
in several different departments; and 

e) Develop a land records modernization system for the county. 

While we agree with this concept in principle, in practice it has not worked as successfully as the 
County has envisioned. The Ordinance creating the Department of Land Management and 
Records indicated that other land-use-related county functions such as Real Estate Tax Listing, 
Surveyor, Land Conservation and Parks may be consolidated within the Department at a later 
date. To date however, only the Surveyor functions have been relocated to DLM. And, while the 
consolidation of Planning, Zoning, Solid Waste, Surveyor and land records modernization may 
have been timely due to the various strengths and experience of staff and the needs of Pierce 
County in prior years, the DLM is currently staffed at many of the key administrative positions 
that would be required if the department were located in a much larger county, or if it currently 
incorporated all of the functions originally considered in the 1988 Ordinance. Furthermore, DLM 
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Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

is understaffed in areas of inspection and clerical support. The "chiefs" are in position but the 
operation has not yet grown to this level. 

SOLID WASTE 

The following recommendations are offered to correct these and other noted concerns or 
deficiencies and focus around a reorganization/re-engineering of the Department. 

Recommendation #1: Reorganize the Department of Land Management by splitting otT the 
solid waste and recycling activities into a separate County Department of Solid Waste to be 
headed by the Solid Waste Manager. 

In 1995, solid waste management and recycling functions are not providing any benefit to the 
County by being connected to land use issues. The main benefit to including solid waste in DLM 
appears to be in the area of administrative and clerical support - we are not of the opinion, 
however, that separateness has to necessarily mean lack of cooperation between the two 
departments and their staffs. (Clerical staffing will be discussed later in this report.) 

The solid waste and recycling functions are reported to be among the most efficiently and 
independently operated functions ofDLM. Because of its strong management and organization, it 
appears to us that the Solid Waste Department is quite capable of, and for all practical purposes 
has been, running on its own under the governance of the Solid Waste Management Board and 
Solid Waste Manager. (The Governance structure of the Solid Waste Department will be 
addressed in the next recommendation.) Finally, we also believe that the removal of this 
functional responsibility from DLM will provide a narrower span of control for the new DLM 
Administrator allowing that person to focus on the types of land-use-related matters - many of 
which will require close and immediate attention. 

Recommendation #2: Eliminate the dual reporting relationship of the Solid Waste 
Department between the Solid Waste Management Board and the Land Management 
Committee by assigning the Solid Waste Management Board full governing committee 
responsibilities and having this committee report directly to the County Board. 
Consideration should also be given to changing the Board's make-up to 5 County Board 
members and 4 citizen members from the current 4/5 arrangement. 

With the creation of a separate Department of Solid Waste, the need to have the Solid Waste 
Management Board report its actions through the Land Management Committee seems to be an 
overly time consuming and unnecessary step in the policy making process of the County. We do 
not, however, recommend any changes in the responsibility or authority of the Board as 
established in County Ordinance #88-2. 
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Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

The Solid Waste Manager, with direction and support from the Solid Waste Management Board, 
shall be responsible for all operations of the Solid Waste Department including the development 
and monitoring of the budget. Ultimate direction and accountability over the Department and the 
Board's actions will be with the Pierce County Board of Supervisors. 

Pursuant to Wisconsin State Statutes 59.07 (135), membership on solid waste management 
boards "shall be composed of not less than 9 nor more than 15 persons ... but not more than 
5 of the board members may be appointed from the county board of supervisors" (emphasis 
added). As a result, we furthermore recommend the change in membership of the Solid Waste 
Management Board to five County Board members from the current four members due to the fact 
that under this recommendation the Board will have a direct reporting relationship to the County 
Board. 

Recommendation #3: Create the position of Administrative Assistant-Solid Waste. 

At the present time clerical and secretarial support for solid waste and recycling operations have 
been provided by the Planning Secretary and Administrative Assistant. With the separation of 
solid waste and recycling activities from DLM, it is apparent that the Solid Waste Manager will 
require dedicated clerical support. As a result, we recommend creating this position to provide, 
among other things, general clerical assistance, preparing and distributing Solid Waste 
Management Board meeting agendas and minutes, assisting in the preparation of the budget, and 
other duties which were performed jointly by the Planning Secretary and Administrative Assistant
Land Management. There would be no supervision of employees required by this new position. 

Due to the various levels of experience and previous training it is estimated that, at the present 
time, the duties of this position will primarily require 30 to 35 hours per week. It is anticipated 
that more support staff time will be required as the Solid Waste Department grows. Until such 
time as solid waste activities consume 100 percent of the Administrative Assistant's time, we 
recommend that the position be shared with DLM and that the budgeting for this position be· 
accounted for by simply recording hours worked in Solid Waste versus DLM and charging the 
hours accordingly. This position is being created at no additional cost to the County. (See the 
recommendation below regarding the expense of the elimination of the Administrative Assistant 
of DIM. 

The proposed organization chart for the Solid Waste Department is shown in Figure 2. 

LAND MANAGEMENT 

Recommendation #4: Abolish the position of Administrative Assistant-Land Management. 

The position of Administrative Assistant for DLM was created to supervise, direct, assess and 
evaluate DLM' s clerical activities and staff The position also performs general administrative 
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Figure 2 
Proposed Organization Chart 

De_]!_artment of Solid Waste 

County Board 

Solid Waste Management Board 
(5 elected, 4 appointed) 

Department of Solid Waste 
Solid Waste Manager 

~ Administrative Assistant ~ 

I Recycling Lead Worker (I) I 

Recycling Workers 
(5 IT, lPT) 

support and confidential secretarial tasks, and maintains personnel, financial and property records 
for the Department. The position supervises the Planning and Zoning Secretaries as well as any 
temporary project people DLM may employ. 

Although the incumbent in this position is very qualified, we believe that given the current level of 
development and staffing of the Department the position is not necessary. In reviewing the key 
position duties and responsibilities we note the following: 

• Supervision of the clerical support staff can be provided directly by the Zoning 
Administrator and Administrator ofPlanning!DLM. 

• Payroll information can be reviewed by the Division managers and ultimately by the 
Administrator ofPlanning!DLM before being sent to the Payroll Clerk in the Office of 
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the County Clerk. These individuals can also be responsible for any other personnel 
and payroll reports. 

• Budget development should be the responsibility of the Administrator of 
Planning!DLM (with assistance from the Zoning Administrator and Land Management 
Specialist) for DLM. 

• Accounting and related duties requiring higher level decision making should be the 
responsibility of staff assigned to the County Clerk. 

Current backlogs indicate the need for more "hands-on," "technical" staff and much greater 
proactive planning responsibility and corrective action provided by departmental management. 
Either not enough operational planning has occurred, or plans to eliminate backlogs have been 
ineffective. 

Although we recommend the abolishment of this position, we hope the County will encourage the 
current incumbent to apply for the new position of Administrative Assistant-Solid Waste. 

Recommendation #5: Create the full-time position of Zoning Inspector to help alleviate the 
backlogs currently present in the Zoning Division. 

The backlogs mentioned in the previous recommendation appear to be most visible in the Zoning 
Division. The current Zoning Administrator has been in his present position since June 1994, 
replacing the previous Administrator who had left the job in August 1993. While it appears that 
the County's zoning activities continued during this vacancy, a significant backlog was created 
that the Zoning Division has yet to eliminate. 

The Zoning Administrator is responsible for directing and enforcing the County's zoning, 
subdivision, floodplain, shoreland and wetland ordinances. In addition to providing zoning related 
information to the general public, contractors and others, the Zoning Administrator also: 

• Performs on-site inspections of private sewer installations and zoning applications, 
• Investigates zoning related complaints, 
• Performs on-site soil evaluations, 
• Reviews soil test results, 
• Issues zoning, land use and private sewer system permits, and 
• Reviews and approves subdivision plats and certified survey maps. 

While these are the duties and responsibilities of the Zoning Administrator, many people indicated 
to DMG that the position is "swamped" with work. In order to deal with the backlogs, the 
Administrator has had to prioritize his work to meet the most important needs of the County and 
its residents. This has meant that any complaints received by the Division go unaddressed unless 
they deal with serious health or safety concerns. 
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In an attempt to improve service to the County's residents, and to expedite the permit approval 
process, the Zoning Administrator and the Land Management Specialist/Engineer have been 
sharing the duties related to sanitary sewer inspections. The two have split the responsibilities for 
sewer inspections by alternating 3 days on, 2 days off each week. However, while the County is 
fortunate to have a person on staff (Land Management Specialist/Engineer) who is licensed to do 
such work, that person has other responsibilities that also require his attention, specifically duties 
associated with the County's land management/ GIS program and the County-wide address system 
program. (Staffing for these functions will be discussed below.) As a result, we believe that the 
County should consider hiring a Zoning Inspector with the primary goal focused on reducing the 
workload and backlogs the Zoning Administrator is currently dealing with by himself This will 
also eliminate the reliance on the Land Management Specialist/Engineer so that he can 
concentrate on his other duties. 

Additionally, for the Zoning Administrator to be truly effective, it is important that he be given the 
opportunity to analyze the operations, assess backlogs and address other departmental needs as 
well as attend required or needed training and interact with Zoning Administrators in other 
counties. Additionally, time must be spent with the Administrator of Planning/DLM, the Solid 
Waste Manager and other appropriate department staff 

While it is encouraging to note the "hands-on" level of involvement by the Zoning Administrator, 
we believe that he has very little time to spend on the overall operating, managing and planning 
for the operations of the Zoning Division. Therefore, we are suggesting that the County hire a 
Zoning Inspector to assist in the performance of on-site sewer and other zoning related 
inspections, to investigate zoning complaints, and to conduct on-site soil evaluations. Having 
such a "technician" on staff would allow the Zoning Administrator the opportunity to devote 
time/effort on those items mentioned above as well as to handle the review of soil tests, review 
and approval of subdivision plats and certified survey maps and reviewing and supervising 
Farmland Preservation Program and Wisconsin Fund Grant Program applications. 

Recommendation #6: The Zoning Division should record all complaints and any action 
taken and report such activity (in summary form) to the Land Management Committee on 
a monthly basis. 

As noted above, the Zoning Administrator, in an effort to prioritize his workload and deal with 
backlogs, has had to place less emphasis on investigating complaints, with only those that deal 
with serious health or safety issues getting attention. Table 1 below shows the total number of 
zoning complaints that have been received in 1993, 1994 and 1995 to date. 
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Complaints Complaints % 
Year Received Processed Processed 

1995 47 5 10.64% 
1994 44 24 54.55% 
1993 38 7 18.42% 

It is estimated that every zoning related complaint addressed takes approximately one weeks 
worth of effort :from the time the complaint is filed to the resolution of the issue. This includes 
conducting an on-site visit, researching and checking applicable laws and ordinances, and writing 
up any required reports or letters. With the workload in the department seemingly on the rise, 
DMG believes that it would be easier to justify an increase in staffing only after measuring the 
level of activity that flows through the Zoning Division. If complaints continue to increase, or if 
more complaints continue to go unanswered, the Division would be in a much better position to 
request additional staffing if it had figures to back up the request. 

Such reporting could also assist in the determination of whether the Zoning Inspector 
recommended above needs to be a full-time or limited/part-time employee. Additionally, it would 
provide the Administrator of Planning/DLM, the Zoning Administrator, the Land Management 
Committee, and the County Board in workload planning and prioritization. 

Recommendation #7: Abolish the position of Land Management Specialist/Engineer and 
create the position of Land Management Specialist. 

The current position ofLand Management Specialist/Engineer is an outgrowth of a merger ofthe 
two positions in 1993, when the County Engineer, who had been working in the Highway 
Department, was transferred to DLM to assume the additional duties of Land Management 
Specialist. At that time, the salary for the position was divided 60 percent/40 percent between 
Highway and Land Management. Since then, however, DLM has assumed 100 percent of the 
position's salaries, with periodic Highway activity billed on an hourly basis. 

Recently, the position was retitled :from County Engineer to Land Management 
Specialist/Engineer, with less emphasis placed on the engineering activities and more on the 
management of the County's land records modernization and the County-wide address program. 
The Highway Department estimates that it uses this position an average of only 20 hours per 
month. 
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The position of County Engineer, to be utilized "on the average" of 20 hours per month is, in our 
experience, not the most efficient use of County resources and/or staff. The skills needed for 
specific engineering assignments throughout the county are specialty skills primarily in the area of 
highway construction. And while it is a benefit for the County to have an employee qualified in 
speaking and understanding the "language" it is an ongoing cost the County can ill afford. 
Accordingly, we recommend that the County Engineer portion of the position be eliminated, with 
the position becoming a full-time Land Management Specialist. 

At the present time the County has a limited term GIS Analyst position on staff with the 
responsibility for most of the activity in creating and updating the land records modernization and 
GIS records. This position is supervised by the Land Management Specialist/Engineer. While a 
position may be needed to assist in the data entry of information into the GIS data base in the 
short-term, we believe that by eliminating the zoning and engineering related activities from the 
present Land Management Specialist/Engineer position, a great deal of time (approximately 30% 
to 40%) will be freed up so that it may be possible to eliminate the LTE position (GIS Systems 
Analyst). (The dollar savings created by the elimination of the LTE can be applied to the Zoning 
Inspector position.) 

The new position of Land Management Specialist should be responsible for coordinating the 
County's land records modernization projects, preparing associated plans, submitting grants, 
developing and updating the County's base map, implementing the GIS computer network (with 
Data Processing), and implementing and maintaining the County-wide address system. This 
should provide sufficient duties and responsibilities for a full time position. The Land 
Management Specialist would head the Land Management Division and report directly to the 
Administrator of Planning!DLM. 

Although we recommend the abolishment of this position, we hope the County will encourage the 
current incumbent to apply for the new position of Land Management Specialist. 

Recommendation #8: The County Board should review its current arrangement for the 
provision of County Surveyor services. 

The present Surveyor has served Pierce County for the past 25 years, and it appears that there 
have been no problems with his work. The County, has however, questioned whether it is 
receiving the most benefit for its investment in this position. The County has budgeted $40,800 in 
each of the last two years ( 1994 and 199 5) after expending over $31,000 in 1993. In addition, the 
County has also budgeted for $15,000 for the Global Positioning System in the last two years. 

The position of County Surveyor is required by statute, state statutes and court decisions have 
held that the position can either be elected or appointed at the discretion of the County Board. 
The Pierce County Board has chosen the latter method, contracting for its survey services through 
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a local surveying firm who also serves Buffalo and Pepin Counties. From all indications, it 
appears that the County has not reviewed its contractual relationship for some time. 

We therefore see at least two alternatives for the County to consider when reviewing its Surveyor 
services to determine the most cost effective approach to staffing the position of County 
Surveyor. 

1. The County may wish to create a one-half to three-quarter time County Surveyor 
position. 

The County could hire a part-time employee to replace the current contracted 
surveying firm. Through the hiring of a county employee to fill this position, the 
County would retain not only the authority to utilize the County Surveyor as it sees fit, 
but would also gain the flexibility of being able to assign additional duties if the need 
or workload ofDLM necessitate (i.e. zoning complaint investigations and inspections, 
land modernization activities, etc.). 

Based on an estimate of the actual level of work currently being provided to the 
County as well as the dollars it has budgeted for the County Surveyor's activities, we 
have concluded that a part-time position may be warranted. 

2. The County may wish to solicit requests for proposal to determine if there is any 
interest from other surveying firms in providing the County with these services. 

By maintaining the current arrangement of contractual County Surveyor services, the 
County retains the authority over how the position is utilized based on the dollars 
budgeted and the level of services it deems necessary for such activities. By soliciting 
proposals from other surveying firms, the County may find that it can obtain these 
services in a more cost effective manner. 

However, we recommend that if the County continues to contract for Surveyor 
services, it develop a policy of reviewing the firms performance at least bi-annually, to 
ensure that the firm is meeting its contractual obligations, and that the County is 
getting the most cost efficient services. 

While we are not implying that the County is "not getting what it is paying for," we believe that it 
is good public policy to periodically review all of its contracts for effectiveness and efficiency. 

Regardless of the method selected for the provision of surveying services, we do not recommend 
any change in the reporting relationship ofthis position. Specifically, the County Surveyor should 
continue to report to and be accountable to the Administrator ofPlanning/DLM. 
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Recommendation #9: The Administrator position should be filled, but the title should be 
changed to Administrator of Planning/Department of Land Management. 

We have said very little about the current vacancy in the Administrator of the DLM position. The 
issues of land use and development currently facing the Pierce County and the indications of 
continued development, present an obvious need for this position to be filled, however, we 
envision a slightly revised list of duties and responsibilities than are currently called for. 

The one obvious change is the elimination of this positions responsibility for overseeing issues of 
solid waste and recycling. We believe that the new Administrator should be someone with strong 
leadership and managerial skills that is capable of coordinating the activities of planning, zoning, 
surveying and land records modernization. While the position should have someone with 
experience or exposure to zoning and land records modernization issues, the main area of 
expertise should be in land use and growth and development planning, with an eye towards 
helping the County develop into the 21st Century. 

SUMMARY 

Our recommended organization chart for the Department of Land Management is shown in 
Figure 3. Note that this proposed re-engineering provides a reallocation of staff resources, but 
does not create any additional increases in personnel. What is more, through the abolishment of 
the two positions mentioned above, the County may experience some reduction in costs through 
the reclassification of the new positions. The County may also experience some cost efficiencies 
through its review of the County Surveyor position. As noted above, however, if workload 
increases or backlogs continue, additional staff may become necessary. 

Future of Department of Land Management Organization 

As stated in this report, we applaud the overall departmental structure of DLM. However, we 
believe that it may be too early in the both the Department's and the County's development for a 
department this large, with its stratified management structure. As the County's leadership 
develops it may be beneficial, in years to come, to review the structure of DLM for improved 
cohesiveness and leadership - if needed. The development of GIS and other mandates will bring 
all County departments into a much closer working relationship. And, as stated earlier, we do not 
believe that separateness of departments should bring with it a lack of cooperation when it comes 
to sharing information, resources, or staff 

Future circumstances may lead to the inclusion of other land use related actiVIties in this 
department as it was originally envisioned. However, the goals and priorities of some 
departments may, at times, be in conflict and need some adjudication at the committee or board 
level. Alternatively, there may be other departments that will never become so closely intertwined 
to necessitate a merger into DLM. 
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Figure 3 
Proposed Organization Chart 

Department of Land Management 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 SANDY LANGER 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day 
of September, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 9-6-95 
Approve minutes of Joint Meetings of 6-1-95 and 7-
17-95 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to 
Mark Larson and Paul Johnson, under Chapter 
18.44.040 of the Pierce County Code, for non
metallic mineral mining (clay borrow site), 
located in the NE-1/4 of the SW-1/4, Section 22, 
T27, R19W, Clifton Township 
Discussjtake action on Larson/Johnson conditional 
use permit 

Discuss/take action on Light Industry Zone 

Discussjtake action on parkland dedication fees on 
lots developed in the River Falls ETZ 

Update on department computers 

Update on Trumpeter Valley 

Input from the Citizens Advisory Committee 

Re-review department budgets 

Discussjtake action on questions for department 
administrator's interviews 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID \VA.~£-~~. .. TION LI~ (715) 273-~jtS 

~:~.f'r)!~vv~~~~ /Cl j~ ./' .~~ 
flo'w· -i:r- . vUlVt. I L i'---t_...; "'7<-Z:v--;<-----
.... !~nature: .,-n '" ... 1 -·;y::'"*··wr-77._, 
O:;:t~ .~.... 1 {)I !:i "~:Q , ... * .. :: ..... ,.._,. 

MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 21, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Donna Wilkins 

Others: James Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-chairperson Petaja at 
7:00 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: October 4 
October 18 
November 8 
November 29 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Wilkins to approve the minutes of 
the 9-6-95 meeting. Motion carried. 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
the joint SWMB and LMC meetings of 6-1-95 and 7-17-95. Motion 
carried. 

Since it was not yet 7:10 the public hearing could not begin, 
therefore other agenda items were addressed first. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley: 

Kleinhans said that he had sent a bill to Mike Draeger for $1,044 
which was one-half of the expenses that they had agreed to pay. 
Kleinhans said there appeared to be a problem with their source 
of funding but he hadn't heard any final word from the group. 

Update on Department Computers: 

Petaja reported that he had talked to the Computer Committee and 
it was agreed that the Pentium that went to Solid Waste will be 
replaced when the time comes. 

7;10 p.m. - Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Mark 
Larson and Paul Johnson, under Chapter 18.44.040 of the Pierce 
county Code, for non-metallic mineral m1n1ng (clay borrow site), 

""""""" 
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located in the NE-1/4 of the SW-1/4, Section 22, T27, R19W, 
Clifton Township: 

Petaja read the notice for the public hearing as published. 

Mark Larson was present to explain his request. He said that he 
didn't get the contract for capping the River Falls dump 
therefore he would not be pursuing the request to remove 32,000 
yds of clay as originally planned. He did say that he still 
wanted to cut down the grade (a "nob" by the silo) about 6 feet 
by removing 1,000-2,000 yds. in an effort to make a better site 
for a house. He said that he would hopefully sell that fill to 
someone. His request was to be able to remove that amount. 

Petaja asked staff if the code addressed the amount of fill 
removed before a conditional use permit is needed. Kleinhans 
said that the code did not address it but minutes from the past 
showed that 1,000 yds. has been the amount that a conditional use 
permit is required for. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was opened with the 
following people offering comments and questions: 

Gordy Deiss, Clifton Twp - Asked if the figures being changed 
now, could they be changed back in the future and if the township 
is being re-zoned would this be grandfathered in? · 

Petaja responded that if a conditional use was granted that would 
grandfathered in for the amount specified at the time it was 
granted. lf he wanted to remove more fill he would have to come 
back for another conditional use permit. 

Starla Deiss, Clifton Township - Asked how far down you would 
have to go for this clay? Larson said it would just be six feet 
now to cut the nob down. 

Gordy Deiss asked if that was where the original amount was going 
to be removed from. Larson said it would have covered an area of 
about 4 acres, digging down five feet deep. Larson said there 
was about 17 feet of clay there and that no testing had been done 
on the clay for suitability. 

Rodney Filkins, Clifton Township - Asked how many loads that 
would be? Larson said at 10 ydsfload it would be 150 loads for 
1,500 yards. Filkins said it would be 150 loads being taken out 
of there and 150 loads to refill that area again. He said that 
Mr. Larson didn't have the proper permits to run his business. 
He presented an article from the River Falls Journal regarding 
LeRoy Petersons comments about the number of cars going in and 
out of a school in an exclusive ag zone. He also presented 
a letter from Jim Hulbert stating that Mr. Larson didn't have 
permits for his business. He also presented a copy of the Farm 
and Home-based Business ordinance that showed that Mr. Larson 
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could not qualify to operate his business under it. These papers 
were entered into the record (in file). 

Starla Deiss, Clifton Twp - Said that this proposal had not been 
on the agenda for the Clifton Town Board. 

Gordy Deiss - said the map presented doesn't show the dry run 
about 100 feet away from the site. He said the dry run is about 
a mile off the Kinnickinnic. Filkins said 100-150 feet away. 

Kevin Hobson, Clifton Twp - Asked what conditions would be 
attached if this conditional use permit were issued. Petaja said 
things like erosion control, reclamation, and the posting of a 
bond would be some of the conditions that could be attached. 
He also said that conditional user permits are usually issued for 
two years but it could be issued for a shorter period of time. 
Mr. Hobson was also concerned that he had not received 
notification of this hearing by mail as some other neighbors had. 
Petaja said it would be checked into. 

Starla Deiss - Said that they were here because of the amount in 
the original request, 32,000 cu. yds. and they are concerned 
about the natural protection that clay offers. If it can protect 
moisture from getting into dumps it could also protect the 
groundwater where it is located. She said they farm and it . 
doesn't take much to upset their dairy cows. Should it be moved? 
Cropland has chemicals put on it and they clay must protect it 
from getting into the groundwater. 

Filkins - Said he didn't want his water contaminated either and 
if the permit is issued Mr. Larson would have two years to 
stockpile and fill the hole back up. Petaja said that the area 
would just be graded and leveled, that the area would not be 
filled bac:k in. 

Gordy Deiss - Asked how this would be inspected. Petaja said 
that staff would do periodic site visits to insure that terms of 
the permit were being adhered to. Deiss said if this is a mining 
operation then wells would have to be checked. He said he had 
checked with the DNR and wondered if that had been done. He said 
he is concerned about the cattle as they are his livelihood. 

Lee Ahlert, Clifton Township - Said that he hadn't received 
notification of the hearing either and he lives nearby. He also 
wanted to know if anyone had been to the site to inspect it? 
Petaja said those things would be addresssed in the staff report. 

Filkins - Asked how this permit could be approved when all these 
people object to it? Petaja said that citizens had property 
rights and that they had the right to do certain things as long 
as those things did not harm the neighbors. The facts would have 
to be weighed. 
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Starla Deiss - Said that the township has worked many hours on 
the new comprehensive plan and didn't feel that this should be 
issued in light of the fact that things might be changing. 
Petaja said that the committee had to operate under the current 
code. She also said that the township could also stop this at 
the township level. 

Lee Ahlert, Clifton Township - Asked when this would be decided. 
Petaja said it would be decided tonight. 

Jay Huppert, Clifton Township - Said he had not been notified 
either. Petaja said that would be addressed. 

Being no further comments, the public portion of the hearing was 
closed .. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans said he first wanted to address the 
notification process. He said that only people within 300 feet 
of the site are notified. If you are not an adjacent landowner 
to the parcel that the site is on, or if you are not within 300 
feet of the site, you would not be notified. He showed the map 
to those present so they could see who had been notified. He 
said the parcel was in the ag district. He also said the clay 
was going to be used for capping a landfill but Tom Wang had 
gotten the project. Kleinhans said that Wang had spent 
considerable time and expense in testing the clay source for 
suitability for the project. Kleinhans said that his 
recommendation would be not to grant the conditional use permit 
as there was no need for the clay. He said if Mr. Larson wanted 
to shape the site and make it suitable for a walk-out basement 
and was removing less than 1,000 yards, it would not require a 
conditional-use permit. 

Wilkins asked Mr. Larson if he could shape the site removing 
1,000 yds or less. Mr. Larson said he could. Petaja asked if 
Kleinhans had been out at the site when the hole was due. 
Kleinhans said he had not been. 

Discussion ensued regarding conditions that could be attached to 
this conditional use permit. Motion by Sjostrom, second by 

Wilkins to deny the conditional use permit. Petaja explained 
that Mr. Larson could shape the site if less than 1,000 yards 
were removed. Motion ca~ried. 

Discuss{take action on light industry zone: 

The committee had been sent copies of information supplied to 
Kleinhans from Bill Thiel. Kleinhans said he thought it was just 
a copy of the Industrial Zone portion from Eau Claire County. 
Kleinhans read the definition of the light industry zone from the 
Pierce County code and explained it is currently a conditional 



9-21-95 LMC - page 5 
use in the business district. Petaja explained that the intent 
was to make it a "stand alone" zone. 

Bill Schroeder said he felt that it should also be a conditional 
use in the Industrial Zone. He felt there were conflicts 
happening. 

Bill Warner was present and passed out sheets containing some of 
his comments based on the draft supplied by Bill Thiel. 

Petaja felt that action couldn't be taken on this tonight and 
directed staff to supply Bill Warner's comments to the other 
committee members not present and to clarify with Bill Thiel that 
it is a light industry zone being looked at. Staff was 
instructed to put back on the agenda in a month. 

Discuss/take action on parkland dedication fees on lots developed 
in the River Falls ETZ: 

An opinion from Bill Thiel had been sent to the committee 
members. Petaja didn't feel that the county wanted to "triple
dip" anybody although it does have the right to do that. The 
township can do so if it is contained in their ordinance. Louie 
Campbell said the township had addressed this matter at their 
meeting last night. 

Discuss/take action on Land Management Specialist and Zoning 
Assistant position descriptions and grades per DMG: 

Annilee Cain was present and said she felt the pay scale 
suggested by DMG was too low for the Land Management Specialist 
as that position included GIS responsibilities. She felt only 
entry-level people wanting experience would apply. Discussion 
ensued regarding the pay level for that position. The pay level 
for the Zoning Assistant was discussed. Motion by Wilkins to 
approve both positions as recommended and to look at the pay 
grade for the Land Management Specialist position as the 
successful candidate becomes qualified, and send it on to the 
Personnel Committee, second by Sjostrom. Petaja felt the purpose 
of the Zoning Assistant position was entry level. Motion 
carried. 

A short recess was taken. 

Input from the Citizens Advisory Committee: 

Bill Schroeder said the next meeting of the CAC was on october 11 
and more will be known then. Staff directed to put on the agenda 
for the 10-18-95 LMC meeting. 

Re-review department budgets: 

Annilee Cain was present. She said changes were made to the 
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annual budget and six year plan as indicated at the last Land 
Management committee meeting. The only additional change was 
that the Land Management Specialist and Zoning Assistant 
positions were placed by DMG at a Grade 10. The 1995 annual 
report and six year plan placed the positions as a Grade 13. 
Therefore, the budget will be reduced based on the grade 
difference. 

Clarification was made that the GIS Analyst pay was contracted 
only for the rest of the year 1995. The GIS Analyst pay is 
placed in the other professional services account for contracted 
positions in the 1995 annual budget. If the GIS Analyst position 
is not contracted next year but employed by the County, the 
salary will come from the Temporary Salaries account. The other 
professional services account will have to compensate for the 
difference in temporary salaries in 1995 if this should happen. 

Discuss/take action on questions for department administrator's 
interviews: 

Kleinhans passed out the position description and the questions 
asked when Jim Hulbert was hired. He said the pay started around 
$34,000. He also said that Ed Hass had been asked to sit in on 
the interviews on the 27th. It was decided that a short 
committee meeting should be held before the interviews on the 
27th just to go over the questions one final time. Staff will 
notice this meeting. 

~roposed interview questions were reviewed and discussed. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Light industry zone - October 18th 
2. CAC information - October 18th 
3. Opinion from Bill Thiel on sureties - October 4 
4. Dam breech 
5. ZA attending WCZA meeting 

Motion to adjourn by Sjostrom, second by Wilkins. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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15. ______________________________________ __ 

16. ______________________________________ __ 

17. ______________________________________ __ 

18. ______________________________________ __ 

19. ----------------------------------------
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22. -----------------------------------------
23. ________________________________________ _ 

24. ______________________________________ __ 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

····~ P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 4th day 
of October, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 9-21-95 
surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action/review of proposed preliminary 
major certified survey develop, Jim Weber, agent 
for Lionel Industries, Sections 22 and 23, Oak 
Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on bonding/surety requirements 

Discuss/take action on Plum creek hydraulic shadow 
map review 

Discuss/take action on Zoning Administrator 
attending WCZA meeting in November 

Discuss non-conforming businesses in the ag 
district 

Discuss/take action on department temporary 
clerical position 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
October 4, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Annilee cain, Bev 
Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05 p.m. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 9-
21-95. Motion carried. 

There was no surveyors report. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to approve the vouchers as 
presented. Motion carried. 

As there was no one present regarding the preliminary major 
certified survey development for Lionel Industries, that item was 
deferred to a later time in the meeting. 

Discuss{take action on bonding{surety requirements: 

Kozak explained that this item had to do with some things that 
came out of the SWMB and that the LMC will have to address soon. 
A fair amount of the bond for the expansion of the Bill Holst 
Demo Debris site must be arrived at so that a clean-up could be 
done in case of a problem. She said there is a memo in 
everyone's file from Bill Thiel which in essence says if you need 
someone to come in and give an expert opinion on how to bond and 
what amount to bond, we are able to do that. Kleinhans said that 
landfills can pose potential major clean-up problems down the 
road. Petaja asked if it were designed to meet state standards, 
do we need to be concerned about clean-up costs? It was felt 
that since the county is one of the permitting agencies, it 
should be concerned about clean-up. 

Lengthy discussion ensued on bonding and amounts of bonds. 
Petaja felt users were responsible for materials put in landfills 
under federal law. Ruemmele felt that if the trail for hazardous 
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material is consigned from the producer to the shipper and handed 
off to the receiving end of it, responsibility transfers with it. 
Petaja felt the generator of the haz-mat was responsible. Kozak 
instructed LMC staff to see what other counties and what the 
state are doing and to get a list of people experienced in this 
area in case we need to call on them for assistance. 

Discuss/take action on Plum Creek hydraulic shadow map review: 

Rod Eslinger, Zoning Assistant was present to explain the map he 
had prepared showing the breech line off of the Ayres study, the 
100 year floodplain with the dam structure as it is, and the 
shared boundaries of both the 100 year floodplain and the breech 
line. The breech line is if the dam washes out at the 6-hour 
storm. He showed the areas of concern. Petaja said that since 
Plum City is incorporated we have no authority concerning 
floodplain there. Eslinger said that the DNR was not satisfied 
with the 6-hour storm, that they wanted projections for a 24-hour 
storm which would widen the breech line. Kleinhans said that on 
the 20th of October Ayres would be meeting with the DNR to decide 
on which they would be using, the 6 or the 24 hour storm. 
Kleinhans said that the FEMA is the agency that said the study 
had to be done, MRRPC provided the money that funded the study 
done by Ayres. He said the study found that the structure is 
very sound and would handle a 100 year flood without going over 
into the spillway and that Land Conservation has put an alarm 
system into their 1996 budget, as it is a high-hazard dam. 
Kleinhans said that after the study is done a joint meeting 
should be held between the LMC and Land Conservation. An 
informational meeting should also be held in Plum City and Gary 
Lepak of the DNR said that he would attend it to explain further. 
Kozak said that explaining this to the public should be a jointly 
sponsored meeting between Pierce County and Plum City officials. 

Discuss{take action on Zoning Administrator attending WCZA 
meeting in November: 

Kleinhans explained his request. It would involve two nights of 
lodging. Motion by Petaja to approve Jim's attendance at this 
meeting, second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss{take action on non-conforming businesses in the ag 
district: 

Kleinhans explained that Donna Wilkins wanted this item on the 
agenda. She wanted the committee to discuss how these have been 
handled by the office. Kozak said that she had talked to Mark 
Larson, who was present, as his was the business that had 
prompted all of the discussion. She wondered how we were going 
to handle this as there are many non-conforming businesses in the 
ag zone and she didn't feel that we could pick and choose which 
ones to pursue as far as getting them code compliant. Kleinhans 
said that the policy had been that if we receive a formal 
complaint on a violation, we follow up on it. That is the case 



with Ber-Mark Excavating. Mark Larson was present and said that 
the complaint was not legitimate. He didn't feel it was proper 
to just pick on one person because a non~legitimate complaint had 
been received. He felt he had about the cleanest business in 
Pierce County. Petaja explained that the cleanliness of the 
business is not in question. Mr. Larson is in violation of the 
zoning ordinance as he is operating an excavating business in the 
ag. zone which is not an allowable use. Lengthy discussion 
followed concerning how complaints are handled, why the county 
staff doesn't canvas the county looking for violations, and terms 
of the Farm and Home Based Business Ordinance. Mr. Larson was 
informed he had some options. He could relocate his business to 
a parcel that is zoned properly, he could apply for a rezone to 
get the parcel he is operating his business from zoned properly, 
or he could petition to amend the zoning ordinance to allow 
excavating businesses as perhaps a conditional use in the ag. 
zone. Mr. Larson said he had been there for eight years and 
paying property taxes for those years. He said the county had 
never refused to take his property tax money from him. Ruemmele 
said that the LMC's issue is land use, not tax revenue and the 
department has no choice but to enforce the code. Mr. Larson was 
informed that he will have to do something so that he is not in 
violation of the county code. He was also told to check with 
Bill Warner as he would know of appropriately zoned land in the 
county that .perhaps could be rented as a sho~t-term fix. 

Discuss/take action on department temporary clerical position: 

Kozak explained that there is a problem with the temporary 
clerical position in the office as they are not to work more than 
600 hours in a year and that person has. Personnel wants to know 
if the department needs a 600 hourjyr person, a permanent part
time person, a permanent full-time person, or what. Annilee Cain 
was present and said that DMG had indicated that the department 
was short on clerical help and that another clerical position had 
been put in the budget for 1996. She would recommend that 
someone be hired full-time for clerical support for zoning as 
there is a need-, or perhaps half-time to begin with and 
increasing to full-time the following year. With the 
administrative assistant's position being eliminated as of 1-96, 
there will be additional responsibilities for the remaining 
clerical staff. Cain said that Sorenson suggested that she call 
the state and explain the situation and see what they say. It 
was also felt that if the LTE has worked over 600 hours for three 
consecutive calendar years and we have to pay retirement, the 
office would be better off keeping the person that knows what to 
do to finish the project and just paying retirement for her. A 
permanent part-time zoning clerical position will also be 
pursued. 

After much discussion, motion by Petaja to authorize the 
chairperson to determine the continuing employment of the LTE, 
seconded by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 



Discuss/take action/review of proposed preliminary major 
certified survey development, Jim Weber, agent for Lionel 
Industries, Section 22 and 23, Oak Grove Township: 

Although Jim Weber was not present, Kleinhans said that since 
this is just a concept plan, the committee could just look at it 
and make preliminary suggestions. 

The map of the proposed development was reviewed and discussed. 
Kleinhans said that he didn't have any concerns with the road 
because of the slope and the sites seem large enough. It was 
suggested that some erosion control measures be taken. Since 
this is just a concept, the soil tests have not been done yet but 
must be for preliminary approval. It was questioned as to 
whether the township will adopt the road when complete. There 
was concern that the road into the development is on an easement. 
It was also questioned as to whether the township would adopt a 
road on an easement. 

It was suggested that the township be contacted concerning the 
road, and the erosion issue should be addressed. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Light industry zone 
2. Update from CAC 
3. GIS responsibilities and contracts 
4. Computer for the planner 
5. Dave Peters land division 
6. Bob Sheffers presentation 
7. Minnesota Boundary Area Commission letter regard~ng Trenton 

Island 
8. Ordinance amendments 

Motion by Ruemmele to adjourn, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of October, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 10-4-95 meeting 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to 
William F. Holst III, under Chapter 18.32, Section 
.040 of the Pierce County Code, for expansion of a 
demolition landfill in the industrial zone, 
located in the NW-1/4 of the NE-1/4, Section 2, 
T25, R19W, Diamond Bluff Township 
Discuss/take action on Holst Conditional Use 
Permit 

Discuss/take action on Protein Technology's 
application for sludge application 

Discuss/take actionfreview of proposed preliminary 
major certified survey development, Jim Weber, 
agent for Dean Faulks, Section 6, Trimbelle 
Township 

Discussjtake action on Light Industry Zone 

Discuss/take action on GIS responsibilities and 
contracts 

Discuss/take action on computer for planner 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
October 18, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Donna Wilkins, Rich Ruemmele, Ed 
Sjostrom, George Petaja 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. 

Next meeting dates: November 8, 1995 
November 29, 1995 
December 5, 1995 
December 19, 1995 

Discuss/take action on Protein Technology's application for 
applying sludge: 

Kleinhans said that the people representing Protein Technology 
were present. He said that he had also checked with the former 
ASCS office and they had said the proposed site is not in CRP. 
He also explained that it is on the LMC agenda as it is an 
unspecified use. Kozak said that in the past it had been 
permitted as a conditional use which had not been right. The way 
it should have been handled was as a point of information for the 
SWMB, and agenda item for the LMC which then makes a 
recommendation to the Board of Adjustment who ultimately makes 
the decision. She also said that there had been problems in the 
past but this is a new site and a new operator doing the 
application. 

Cheryl Kuhl of Protein Technologies explained that they had tried 
to find a site close to the plant where they would be able to 
maintain a 500-1,000 ft. buffer from wells and schools and that 
now is a good time for application as the crops are off. The 
sludge will be injected at 8-10 inches, the site has a 2-6% 
slope. The applicator said that access to the site is off a 
township road, not Cty c which makes the field access further 
away from the school. Kuhl said that they should need about 90 
acres to spread the amount they had but to be safe had included 
approximately 105 acres in their request. They would also be 
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repairing any damage done to the roads by their trucks hauling. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to forward this matter to 
the Board of Adjustment with a favorable recommendation. Motion 
carried. 

7:10 p.m. - Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to 
William F. Holst for expansion of a demolition landfill in the 
industrial zone, located in the NW-1/4 of the NE-1/4. Section 2. 
T25N. R19W. Diamond Bluff Township: 

Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Francis Ogden 
and Bill Holst were present to explain Mr. Holst's application. 
Ogden said that they had been at the SWMB meeting the previous 
night and felt that there was only one issue left to resolve, 
that being the amount of the bond. He said the plans had been 
approved by the DNR in January of 1995 with conditions, one being 
a clay source that met state standards. The DNR is now satisfied 
with the clay at the Wang site. 

Kozak said that the SWMB had approved the expansion contingent on 
DNR approval, that those conditions be met. The bonding issue. 
had not been resolved. A $20,000 cash bond is what was required 
on the last landfill. The SWMB will readdress this issue at 
their meeting on November 8th. She explained that no one was 
sure how the amount of the previous cash bond was determined 
previously. It was thought to have been based on the formula 
used for mining operations and there is a question as to whether 
that is the appropriate way to do it. Kristi has come up with 
the DNR requirements for a formula for calculating proof of 
financial responsibility although there has not been time to go 
through the whole thing. 

Wilkins said that in the letter from the DNR it stated that waste 
is still being hauled to the site when it was supposed to be 
discontinued. What is that about? 

Ogden said there is an experiment going on there with grinding of 
wood and he thought that's what they're referring to. Holst said 
that he, with the State of Wisconsin, are working with NSP on a 
project where demo debris is ground so it can be burned rather 
than landfilled. NSF's closest facility is at LaCrosse and they 
have all the material they need to burn. The state has research 
money available but anything that is done prior to approval won't 
be eligible for cost-sharing. He said they have all of the 
information submitted to the state now. He said the only 
material there is what was used for a test grind. He said he had 
permission a year ago to stockpile additional material. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans had questions regarding the DNR letter. 
He said that there were problems .with the leachate well~head 
reports that had to be submitted to the state yet. 
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Ogden said there are two separate issues here, one of capping off 
the old site and the other of expanding. Holst said he was in a 
catch 22 as he had to complete the new space before he can cap
off the old space as you go over the first stage to get to the 
second stage. Kleinhans said he didn't think it would be right 
for the county to approve this before DNR approval. Holst said 
that the DNR approved this back in January of 1995. Kleinhans 
said it was approved with conditions. Holst said he is only 
looking for county approval pending DNR approval. He realizes 
that he can't proceed without meeting the conditions set by the 
state. 

Ogden reviewed the site map showing where the original 
development is and where the expansion will be on the site 
layout. He said the second phase overlapped the first phase. 

Lengthy discussion ensued regarding whether conditions from the 
DNR had been met, what the DNR had and hadn't done or approved to 
this point. 

Kleinhans said that as far as the bond issue, he felt that the 
state formula should be used. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There 
were none. 

Kozak read a letter from Wendy Dittier into the minutes. 

The public comments portion was closed. 

Wilkins said she didn't know how anything more could be done 
until the old landfill issues are resolved. She felt if there 
are still problems with the existing landfill, she would have a 
hard time approving an expansion. She specifically cited the 
water monitoring reports that the state still needs. Holst said 
they had been mailed to the DNR but they apparently can't find 
them and he will send another copy. 

Lengthy discussion took place concerning the clay source report 
and the timing Holst wanting to get started on this project yet 
this fall. It was felt by the committee that the DNR should 
address all of the issues separately in writing. The committee 
was not comfortable with making a decision on this when the state 
is not happy. 

Petaja asked if Kleinhans would be satisfied with conditional 
approval? Kleinhans said he would recommend tabling until the 
items in the letter from Jack Tritt are all resolved. 

Motion by Wilkins, second by Ruemmele to table. Petaja asked 
staff to get DNR to address all of the concerns and request DNR 
personnel come to meeting. He also wants the bonding issue 
resolved. Motion carried. 
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Discuss/take action/review of proposed preliminary major 
certified survey development, Jim Weber, agent for Dean Faulks, 
Section 6, Trimbelle Township: 

Jim Weber and Dave Peters were present. Weber explained the map 
and the proposal. He said soil borings have been done. Weber 
thought the road would be a private road built to town 
specifications. Peters said the developer hasn't decided the 
type of road yet but if it is built to town specifications, the 
township doesn't have any problem taking it over. Peters said he 
had been to the township and it was viewed favorably there. The 
maps were reviewed. 

Kleinhans said the soils were marginal for farming. Weber felt 
the septic systems would have to be mounds. The right-to-farm 
clause should be in the covenants since this development is in an 
agricultural area. Motion by Petaja, second by Ruemmele to 
approve the conceptual plan for Meadow Valley. Ruemmele said for 
the preliminary we will need the covenants, soil tests, road plan 
and SCS's opinion on the erosion control. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on. light industry zone: 

This concerns amending the zoning ordinance to create a "stand 
alone" light industry zone. Kleinhans said he had contacted Greg 
Flogstad of MRRPC but hasn't heard from him yet. He had hoped 
that Bill Warner would be here this evening to share his 
thoughts. 

Petaja felt that economic development would like to see the whole 
code based on performance standards rather than specific zoning, 
as in specific zoning if it is not specifically listed as a 
permitted use it is not allowed in that zone. Kozak asked if we 
can do a zone based on performance as well as specific zoning and 
felt that is something Corp. Counsel should be consulted on. 

Kleinhans was instructed to come up with the specific wording for 
the light industry zone and it will be put back on the agenda 
when ready. 

Discuss/take action on GIS responsibilities and contracts: 

Kleinhans updated the LMC on what was taking place with GIS, 
including the contracted person working after hours and who the 
contract person was. Petaja said he will talk to Dick if staff 
provides him with specifics. 

Discuss/take action on computer for planner: 

Kleinhans said there is a 286 currently in the administrators 
office but it is not know what kind of computer he is familiar 
with. It was decided that this item could wait until the 
administrator can address it. 
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Discuss/take action on interview dates: 

The screening of applications will be done this week for both the 
Land Management Specialist and Assistant Zoning Administrator. 
The interviews will be conducted by one person from the LMC, one 
from the personnel committee, and the department head. Personnel 
will set the dates. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1) Holst demo debris expansion 
2) Rayne rezone 
3) Light industry zone - whenever ready 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to adjourn 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day 
of November, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the county Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Introduction of Mark Schroeder, Administrator, 
Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 10-4-95 and 10-18-95 meetings 
Surveyors report 
Approve vouchers 

Public hearing for a rezone request for Peter 
Rayne from agriculture (A} to residential (R-1}, 
for one acre of land of a parcel located in the 
NW-1/4 of the NE-1/4, Section 5, T26N, R18W, 
Trimbelle Township, for creating a duplex from an 
existing dwelling 

Discussjtake action on Bill Holst conditional use 
permit for demolition landfill expansion 

Discussjtake action on concept plan for Don 
Fluegel land division, Section 26, Clifton 
Township 

Discussjtake action on preliminary plat approval 
for Jim Weber, agent for Dean Faulks, Section 6, 
Trimbelle Township 

Discussjtake action on preliminary plat approval 
for Jim Weber, agent for Lionel Industries, 
Sections 22 and 23, Oak Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on bonding/surety requirements 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
November 8, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Donna Wilkins 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see 
attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. Kozak 
introduced Mark Schroeder, the new Planner/Administrator of the 
Department of Land Management to the group. 

Next meeting dates: November 29, 1995 
December 5, 1995 
December 19, 1995 
January 9, 1996 
January 30, 1996 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the minutes of 
the 10-4-95 and 10-18-95 Land Management Committee. Motion 
carried. 

surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was not present but submitted a 
written report and a list of vouchers, which were reviewed. The 
Land Management vouchers were also reviewed. Motion by Ruemmele, 
second by Wilkins to approve both the surveyors report and the 
vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. It was suggested that 
perhaps it should be mentioned to the county surveyor that the 
printing on his reports is so light that it does not photocopy 
well and that he should do something to correct the problem. 

Public hearing for a rezone request for Peter Rayne from 
agriculture (A) to residential (R-1), for one acre of land of a 
parcel located in the NW-1/4 of the NE-1/4, Section 5, T26N, 
R18W, Trimbelle Township, for creating a duplex from an existing 
dwelling: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Peter 
Rayne was present to explain his request. He said that he has an 
old farmhouse with a new addition that a previous owner put on. 
It is too big for his family and he would like to seal off an 

""""""" 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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interior door and add an exterior doorway and make two, two 
bedroom apartments out of it, using one of the apartments for 
himself. Currently the zoning ordinance doesn't allow multi
family housing in the ag zone, therefore he applied for this 
rezone. 

Ruemmele wanted it verified as to the size of the entire parcel 
and the size of that portion he wanted to rezone. Rayne said he 
owns 170 acres and was wanting to rezone only one acre. 

The public comments portion of the hearing was opened. Kozak 
read a letter from Barry Butenhoff who was opposed to the rezone 
request, into the minutes. Being no further public comments, 
that portion of the hearing was closed. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said that when Mr. Rayne came into the 
office Jim had looked at the comprehensive plan and saw that 
Trimbelle had proposed the area across the road from Mr. Raynes 
to be rural residential, although this has not been adopted as of 
yet. This may have misled Mr. Rayne. The surrounding area is 
all zoned agriculture. Kleinhans said that he had checked with 
Corp. Counsel and that Bill's feeling was that to rezone a parcel 
such as this would constitute spot zoning. With that information 
in mind, Kleinhans recommended not rezoning this parcel. He said 
that in the future the new comprehensive play may allow multi
family housing in the ag. zone. 

Rayne said he had talked to his neighbors and none of them had 
any problem with what he had proposed. He said the house is big 
and this seemed like a reasonable use of this large house. He 
said he isn't asking to put in a large condominium complex, just 
make reasonable use of a farmhouse that is too big. 

Kozak said this is a troubling request as she knows that there 
are a lot of apartments in the ag. zone that people just rent out 
without checking to see what zoning does or doesn't allow. Mr. 
Rayne said that the soil really isn't suitable for farming so he 
isn't turning up a lot of ground and causing a lot of erosion. 

Rich Ruemmele said that he really didn't see any way to turn as 
the zoning code does not allow multi-family housing in the ag 
zone. He felt that if this is one acre out of 170 that it did 
constitute spot zoning. Based on these facts he made a motion to 
deny the rezone request. Second by Wilkins. Ruemmele said that 
to rezone this one acre would be to accommodate just one 
individual person and would set a precedent and to that deny 
would be to follow the law and would be the only thing they could 
do. 

Mr. Rayne asked if he were to request that more than one acre be 
rezoned, would it have a chance of approval. Would 10 acres be 
better, is the amount a factor? Ruemmele said that the fact that 
his 170 acres is surrounded by contiguous land use in agriculture 
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would make rezoning any portion of it spot zoning. 
Kleinhans explained 18.08.180 of the Pierce County Code which 
explains the definition of family unit. He said that may be 
helpful to Mr. Rayne. He said that perhaps he could have someone 
else live in his house and maintain a common cooking area, etc. 
Motion carried. Mr. Rayne was instructed to talk to Jim 
Kleinhans about other options. 

Discuss/take action on Bill Holst conditional use permit for 
demolition landfill expansion: 

Kleinhans said that he had spoken to Frances Ogden and he and 
Bill did not plan on attending this meeting. Frances said he 
wanted to know what to do. Kleinhans said there are still 
problems that have to be worked out, several of the DNR's 
concerns have not yet been addressed or resolved. Ruemmele felt 
that the committee should continue to table this item. Kleinhans 
said that the landfill had been surveyed and it was determined 
that it contained 49,000 cu yds so 1,000 more yds could be hauled 
in. Kozak said that when this item is taken off the table, could 
staff request that a representative be asked to come to that 
meeting to address all of the DNR's concerns. 

Discuss/take action on concept plan for Don Fluegel land 
division. Section 26. Clifton Township: 

Don Fluegel, his son and his daughter were present. The map of 
their proposed land division was reviewed. Mr. Fluegel gave a 
brief history on the area and explained their plans. He said 
they propose to lay out in large lots. He said a homeowners 
association would maintain the road with perhaps a small beach 
owned by the association. 

Access roads were discussed. The St. Croix Riverway district was 
discussed. Fleugel showed where the bluffline was located on the 
map. subdividing in the riverway district requires Board of 
Adjustment approval. Ruemmele mentioned the right to farm 
statement clause should be included in the covenants, another 
thing in the covenants should mention that roads will be 
maintained by the owners. Fleugel said the homeowners association 
would maintain the road and that perhaps a small beach would be 
owned by tHe association so that all residents would have access 
to the river. It was discussed as to whether 710th and 720th 
were private roads or town roads. Ruemmele suggested that LeRoy 
Peterson could shed some light on that. 

Kleinhans said Land Conservation had been given a copy of this 
concept plan to comment on. Kleinhans said he was concerned that 
there was just one access road and felt there should be two which 
might be done with easements. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the Fleugel 
concept plan for this subdivision. Motion carried. 
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Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Jim Weber. 
agent for Dean Faulks. Section 6. Trimbelle Township: 

Jim Weber was present to explain the maps. He said that they 
will be moving the road 50 feet from where originally planned. 

Kleinhans said that Land Conservation is concerned about surface 
water runoff to an existing farm to the south. The common area 
for the landowners was discussed. Weber said that Art Wegerer, 
CST, was confident each site could support at least a mound. 

Ruemmele asked if the road would be changed before the final 
approval. Weber confirmed that it would. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to grant preliminary plat 
approval. Motion carried. 

Discussion ensued with Mr. Rayne regarding the subdivision of 
land and his concern that one of the areas is good agricultural 
land. He wondered if that land would have to be rezoned to 
residential if subdivided. Kleinhans explained that it would not 
have to be. Discussion took place concerning the different 
zoning districts and what is allowed in them. Mr. Rayne said 
that he really doesn't really understand how everything works and 
why some things are permitted and others are not. Kozak 
suggested that he should contact Kleinhans and have him go over 
the zoning ordinance at length. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Jim Weber, 
agent for Lionel Industries, Sections 22 and 23, Oak Grove 
Township: 

Once again Jim Weber was present to discuss the maps and plans. 
He said that the number of lots had been reduced. The map was 
reviewed and there was a problem in that the easement is too 
close to an existing house which would then make it a non
conforming structure. Weber questioned whether set-backs applied 
to private roads. Kleinhans said that it did. Weber said that 
easement was.created when the lot was surveyed several years ago 
so they had created their own problem. 

Kleinhans said that Jim Christenson of Land Conservation says 
that some of the gullies located within this subdivision are 
active and should be protected. Land Conservation will be 
willing to work with the developers on this. Kleinhans suggested 
that lot lines go t~rough a gully so the active gully didn't 
eventually undermine a structure. 

Several different specific lots were discussed and if they would 
be able to be built on. Mark Schroeder suggested that perhaps it 
might be helpful to show the buildable area of each lot on the 
map. 
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Weber said the road is being built to township standards. 

Lengthy discussion ensued regarding the easement road into the 
subdivision. Weber felt that the road could actually be built 
further south within the easement in an effort to stay further 
away from the existing house. Kleinhans didn't feel the township 
would adopt a road with a nonconforming structure on it. 
Ruemmele said now would be the time to take care of it so they 
weren't eventually denied turning the road over to the township. 
They will be talking to the parties involved in an effort to work 
something out regarding the easement. 

The right-to-farm clause in the covenants was discussed. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Wilkins to grant preliminary plat 
approval. Motion carried. · 

Discuss/take action on bonding/surety requirements: 

Kleinhans said that he had spoken with Kristi Otterson, Solid 
Waste Manager who had been talking with the DNR. It was felt 
that perhaps the DNR and the county could use the same bond 
rather than each requiring one separately. On Bill Holst's demo 
debris landfill, Frances Ogden had worked through the formula 
contained in the state statutes and had come up with a figure of 
$70,000. Wendy from the DNR felt that was perhaps too low and 
should be checked. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Mark Larson rezone 
2. Joel Anderson rezone 
3. Status of Trumpeter Valley - if to remain in PUD 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 29th day 
of November, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-8-95 meeting 

Public hearing for a rezone request from 
agriculture to business (B-1) for Mark and Bernice 
Larson for three acres of a parcel of land located 
in the NW-1/4 of the Nw-1/4, Section 22, T27N, 
R19W, Clifton Township, to continue to operate 
excavating business from current location 
Discuss/take action on Larson rezone request 

Public hearing for a rezone request from 
agriculture to industrial for Joel Anderson, agent 
for Lyman and Virginia Oberg, for a parcel of land 
located in the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 2, 
T24N, R 18W, Trenton Township, to construct and 
operate mini-warehouse storage units 
Discuss/take action on Anderson rezone request 

Discuss/take action on rezone of Trumpeter Valley 
project from PUD to Ag district plus concept plan 
for major certified survey map development 

Discuss/take action on computer for department 
administrator 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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November 29, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak, George 
Petaja 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer, see 
attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05 p.m. 

Next meeting dates: 12-5-95 
12-18-95 
1-9-96 
1-30-96 
2-6-96 
2-20-96 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the minutes of 
the 11-8-95 minutes. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a rezone request from agriculture to business 
(B-1) for Mark and Bernice Larson for three acres of a parcel of 
land located in the NW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 22, T27N, R19W, 
Clifton Township, to continue to operate excavating business from 
current location: 

Kozak read the notice as published. Mark Larson was present. He 
said on November 27th he had appeared before the Clifton Township 
Board of Appeals and they had granted him a conditional use 
permit to continue to operate the business at the current site 
for two years but at that time had to relocate. 

Kozak opened the hearing for public comments. 

Rodney Filkins, Clifton Township: Mr. Filkins had a packet of 
information that he presented to the committee and reviewed page 
by page. He said that he felt the business was too noisy and 
loud and shouldn't be located in an agricultural area. 

Debra Ahlert, Clifton Township: Said she and her family had 
moved to the area about a year earlier. Before purchasing their 
property they had done their homework and had been assured that 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
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their land was zoned agjresidential and that no businesses are 
allowed in the area. She really objected to Mr. Larson running 
his business from this site. She also said that Mr. Larson had 
gone door to door telling people that had signed a petition 
opposing his business location that he would put a pig farm in 
back of their homes. She felt that the township had not been 
responsive to complaints from residents. She also said that she 
had received a threatening phone call from an anonymous caller. 

Greg Erickson, Clifton Township: Said he was a friend of Mr. 
Larsons and had work done by him. He said the business was a 
good business conducted in a neat fashion. He said he was not 
affected by the immediate traffic and noise that the business 
generated. He felt he would like to see Mark given more than 
enough time to relocate but that two years was too much. He felt 
the business was close to the Kinnickinnic River watershed and 
zoned agriculture. Said that with the work being done on the 
comprehensive plan, something rezoned now would be grandfathered 
in if a new zoning ordinance was adopted. He felt the committee 
should be reasonable but firm in requiring Mr. Larson to 
relocate. 

Kevin Hodgson, Clifton Township: Said he felt that in light of 
the leeway given Mr. Larson,. a rezone was not in the best 
interest. 

Jamie McNaughton, Clifton Township: Said she was concerned about 
rezoning this parcel now and having it grandfathered in if a new 
zoning ordinance were adopted. Was concerned about the 
threatening phone calls that were being made as meetings such as 
this one and ones held at the township level were forums where 
people could express their concerns without threats. 

Rodney Filkins, Clifton Township: Said that he had received a 
threatening phone call saying his peaceful valley wouldn't remain 
peaceful unless he backed off. 

Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

Staff Report: 

Mark Schroeder stated that the rezone to B-1 would not be 
appropriate for Mr. Larson as an excavating business is not a 
permitted use or a conditional use in that district and that it 
doesn't fit the definition of light industry. He said that in 
consulting with corporation counsel he was told that the county 
could support the action taken by the township by refraining from 
prosecution for a given period of time. He said staff did not 
recommend rezone of this parcel. 

Motion by Petaja to forward to the County Board recommending 
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denial of the rezone request by Mark Larson based on the size of 
the parcel and the location. Motion carried. 

Ruemmele asked Larson if he could talk about the relocation site. 
He noted that Jim Kleinhans had given Mr. Larson 90 days from 
September 12 in which to relocate which would be a deadline of 
December 12. Mr. Larson didn't feel he could comment on the 
proposed new site as negotiations are not yet complete on it. He 
asked about the contents of a letter sent to Land Management by 
his attorney as to how the business would compare to that of 
mineral extraction. Mark Schroeder said mineral extraction 
didn't apply as that is not what the operation is. 

Motion by Petaja to delay enforcement of county order to relocate 
against Mark Larson for a period of time to be determined, and 
during that time the setbacks from property lines would have to 
be maintained, there should be no materials stockpiled, the 
equipment could stay. Second by Ruemmele. Ruemmele said he felt 
it was important to continue movement on resolution of this 
issue. Petaja suggested a minimum amount of time, perhaps July 
6, to give Mr. Larson to relocate. Mr. Larson didn't feel that 
was enough time as he will have to build a new building to 
relocate his business into but prior to that he will have to sell 
his current site in order to finance the new one. 

Petaja added to his previous motion to revisit this issue the 
first meeting in July, 1996 to determine what progress is being 
made as he felt the two years allowed by the township was too 
long. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a rezone request from agriculture to 
industrial for Joel Anderson, agent for Lyman and Virginia Oberg, 
for a parcel of land located in the sw-1/4 of the NW-1/4 , 
Section 2. T24N. R18W, Trenton Township. to construct and operate 
minim-warehouse storage units: 

Kozak read the notice as published. Joel Anderson was present 
and reviewed his application. He explained that his reason for 
the rezone request is that the Pierce County code only allows 
mini-warehouseing in the Industrial Zone. He is planning 50 
storage units with concrete floors. He felt that he could draw 
clientele from the Red Wing area. This issue is on the Agenda 
for the December 6 Trenton Township board meeting but at their 
meeting on November 8 there were no negative comments. 

Public comments: 

Don Johnson, Trenton Township: Asked if it was the whole 
cornfield that Mr. Anderson is seeking a rezone on. Mr. Anderson 
said that it was just 6.7 acres of the cornfield. 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Township: Said he felt that the township 



11-29-95 LMC - page 4 

did not earmark that area for any business zones when they worked 
on the comprehensive plan, therefore it wouldn't be right to 
rezone it now. He felt that area should be looking at something 
tourist oriented. Said he had mini-storage units about one mile 
past the proposed site and his are empty a lot of the time, more 
is not needed. Felt parcel should not be rezoned to Industrial. 

Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

Staff Report: 

Schroeder presented Kleinhans' staff report recommending it be 
forwarded to the County Board for approval as it would not 
constitute spot zoning since there is a large parcel directly 
across the road zoned industrial. 

Motion by Ruemmele to forward on to the County Board recommending 
approval of Joel Andersons rezone request from ag to industrial. 
Second by Petaja, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on rezone of Trumpeter Valley project from 
PUD to ag district plus concept plan for major certified survey 
map development: 

Schroeder said although the PUD ordinance says that the parcel 
can be rezoned back to ag at the discretion of the committee, 
this is against state statutes and therefore would have to go 
through the usual rezoning process. He said that action on the 
concept plan would not be appropriate as the parcel is not zoned 
properly. Dates for upcoming LMC meetings and the procedure for 
scheduling a public hearing for a rezone request were discussed 
with Mr. Pirius, Mr. Peters, and Mr. Jacques. 

Discuss/take action on computer for department administrator: 

Schroeder reviewed his memo outlining the computer upgrades 
planned for the department for 1996. As he had not received any 
cost estimates, it was deferred to a later agenda for action. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. GIS analyst contract 
2. Computer for department administrator 
3. Request from Register of Deeds for money for consultant 

study 
4. Bill Holst demo debris site 
5. Update from Bill Weber on CAC recommendations 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN . 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 5th day 
of December, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:20 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

-
Discuss/take action on Bill Holst conditional use 
permit for expansion of demolition landfill 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
non-metallic mineral extraction by Edward Kraemer 
and Sons, agent for Hilton H.C. Fiedler on a 
parcel of land located in the NE-1/4 of the NW-
1/4, Section 6, T26N, R19 W, Town of Oak Grove 
Discuss/take action on Kraemer Conditional use 
permit 

Bill Weber, BRW, to discuss with LMC the Citizens 
Advisors Committee draft of the Pierce County 
Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTEs - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
December 5, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rich Ruemmele, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

12-18-95 
1-9-96 
1-30-96 
2-6-96 
2-20-96 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers said that he was missing some items from the 
surveyors office in the Courthouse. He was missing some original 
government field notes, some state statute books, and some data 
discs. He said he will elaborate more on this on the 18th. He 
reviewed his written report. Motion by Sjostrom, second by 
Ruemmele to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

There was a question on the BRW bill for GIS. Motion by 
Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve payment of bills. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Bill Holst conditional use permit for 
expansion of demolition landfill: 

Wendy Dittier of the DNR was present. She said the DNR had 
approved the headwell and the clay for capping the original site. 
What had not been approved was the clay for lining the expansion 
area. She said that they needed proof that there is enough of 
the proper quality clay in the Wang pit. She also said that the 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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DNR is supposed to be rece1v1ng quarterly reports monitoring the 
water from the headwell and that within 10 days from the 28th of 
November, they were to have that report. 

Frances Ogden said he had mailed the soil report to the DNR 
yesterday. He felt they were ready for closure on the existing 
site. He also felt the clay from the Wang pit very likely would 
be acceptable for the liner. 

Mark Schroeder said that it would be reasonable for the committee 
to grant conditional approval based on obtaining final approval 
of the expansion liner from the DNR and that there would be no 
work started on the expansion until that approval is obtained. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve the Bill Holst conditional use 
permit for expansion of the demolition landfill with the 
conditions that he get approval from the DNR on the expansion 
liner clay material no construction starts until that is issued. 
Second by Sjostrom, motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for non-metallic 
mineral extraction by ·Edward Kraemer and Sons, agent for Hilton 
H.C. Fiedler on a parcel of land located in the NE-1/4 of the NW-
1/4, 56, T26N, R19W, Town of Oak Grove: 

Candy Schwantes of Kraemer was present. She said there are about 
200,000 tons of material left to take out of the site with about 
2,000 ydsfyear being taken out. They have been leasing this 
quarry since 1981 but since it was not grandfathered in, a 
conditional use permit was needed. They have a shot laying there 
that they would like to crush. She stated she had met with Oak 
Grove Township and they had approved this site. 

Public comments were opened. Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Township 
said Kraemer does a good job and they had no problems with them. 
Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

Staff report: Schroeder said the conditional use permit 
quarry had lapsed, therefore Kraemer had to apply again. 
site is about 15 acres. He recommended approval for two 
subject to routine conditions for quarry permits. 

on this 
The 

years 

Motion to approve conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral 
mining by Kraemer on the H.C. Fiedler property by Ruemmele, 
second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Bill Weber, BRW, to discuss with LMC the Citizens Advisory 
Committee draft of the Pierce County Comprehensive Plan: 

Chairperson Kozak introduced Mark Schroeder to the members of the 
Citizens Advisory Committee present and thanked them for their 
involvement in formulating this draft plan. She said that 
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tonight the LMC would be trying to set the date for the public 
hearing, targeting the date to bring the plan to the County Board 
for adoption. She turned the meeting over to Bill Weber. 

Weber explained the process of arriving at the draft plan, from 
the written public opinion survey to meetings held around the 
county, to citizens Advisory meetings, to the telephone survey. 
He said the plan has many good features that allows a great deal 
of flexibility but he felt that since his client is the County 
Board, he would suggest a few changes from the CAC draft, those 
being: 

1) He felt that the rural residential 20 district which allows 
20 houses/40 acres was one notch too high. He felt that few 
people really wanted that kind of density. He felt there 
could be a high degree of freedom at the 12/40 acre density. 

2) He .would recommend that multi-family housing (2, 4, and 8-
plexes in all districts) be allowed by a conditional use 
permit to insure that additional conditions could be added 
on a case-by-case basis. 

3) He felt that urban expansion areas should be designated 
around Bay City, Prescott, and the west side of Ellsworth. 

With those changes he would recommend that the Land Management 
Committee recommend that this.plan be adopted to the County 
Board. 

Several members of the Citizens Advisory Committee and township 
residents voiced their concerns about the changes Weber 
suggested. They felt that they had put a lot of thought and 
effort into the plans at the township level and didn't feel that 
changes should be made. Lengthy discussion ensued concerning 
various issues involved with the contents of the draft plan 

Kozak suggested that there be one more working meeting on this 
plan by the LMC in January and that it be brought to the public 
in February by means of a public hearing. Several in attendance 
felt that townships hadn't had enough time to look the entire 
plan over and hadn't had much communication with their CAC 
member. It was felt that after almost two years of work that it 
shouldn't be hurried now. After discussion it was decided that 
the public hearing concerning the adoption of this plan be held 
on February 13th at 7:00 p.m. with it going to the County Board 
in March. Several in attendance requested copies of the plan be 
sent to them for further study. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. A public hearing is scheduled for the 18th 
2. Dan McGuiness letter regarding Trenton Island planning 
3. Bob Sheffers presentation 
4. VandeBerg subdivision 
5. Register of Deeds request for GIS equipment 
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6. GIS contract 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of December, 1995, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board ~~~- -
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Surveyors Report 

sANDY LANGER 

Approve minutes of 11-29-95 and 12-5-95 meetings 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
non-metallic mineral extraction by Edward Kraemer 
and Sons, agent for Earl and Mabel Svec on a 
parcel of land located in the NE-1/4 of the SE-
1/4, Section 17, T26N, R18W, Town of Trimbelle, 
Pierce County, Wisconsin 
Discuss/take action on Kraemer Conditional use 
permit 

Discussjtake action on letter from Dan McGuiness 
regarding planning for Trenton Island 

Discussjtake action on Register of Deeds request 
for $7,000 for consultant study of optical imaging 
equipment 

Discuss/take action on computers for Department of 
Land Management 

Discuss/take action on final approval for 
VandeBerg major certified survey map development 

Discuss/take action on concept approval plan for 
major certified survey map development, Dave 
Peters, agent for Orin Hanson, Section 7, Maiden 
Rock Township 

Bob Sheffers presentation on responsibilities and 
duties of County Surveyor 

Committee to convene into closed session under WIS 
ss 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or 

""""""" 
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performance evaluation data of any public employee 
which the governmental body has jurisdiction or 
exercises responsibility re: GIS analyst position 

Committee to reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on GIS analyst position 

Discuss/take action on GIS contract 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 
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MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
December 18, 1995 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see 
attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00 p.m. 

Next meeting dates: 
1-9-96 
1-30-96 
2-6-96 
2-20-96 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the minutes of 
the 11-29-95 LMC meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on letter from Dan McGuiness regarding 
planning for Trenton Island: 

Kozak explained that the MN-WI Boundary Area Commission is 
interested in being involved in the planning for Trenton Island. 
After discussion it was decided to give this item to Mark for 
future action. The second round of buy-out offers has been done 
but it isn't known who will be accepting yet. 

Discuss/take action on computers for Department of Land 
Management: 

Mark Schroeder said the new proposed computers had been before 
the Computer Committee and approved pending approval of the LMC. 
Petaja questioned the need for the Pentiums and whether the 
notebook would be suitable for GIS. Schroeder said yes on both 
items and mentioned that although it is not on the list, another 
laser printer is needed as only four computers can be using it. 
Petaja felt it would be better to replace the existing laser 
printer with one that all the computers could be hooked to rather 
than having two printers. Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom 
to approve new computers for the Dept. of Land Management. 
Motion carried. Petaja suggested investing in a new printer. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Public hearing for a conditional use permit for non-metallic 
mineral extraction by Edward Kraemer and sons, agent for Earl and 
Mabel Svec on a parcel of land located in the NE-2/4 of the SE-
1/4, S18, T26N, R18W, Town of Trimbelle, Pierce County, 
Wisconsin: 

I 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. 

Candy Schwantes of Kraemer was present to explain request. She 
explained that they had leased the quarry from the Svecs since 
1977 but had not kept the conditional use permit current so were 
doing so now. She said appx. 3,000 ydsfyear were removed from 
this site and that she had spoken with the Trimbelle Township 
chairman and he had said it was not necessary to meet with the 
town board. 

The hearing was open for public comments. As there were none, 
that portion of the hearing was closed. 

Staff report - Jim Kleinhans said there was concern that 
expansion to the north could affect Trimbelle Creek. Schwantes 
said if they did expand it would not be for many, many, years. 
Kleinhans also said that in the future, 5 ft. contour map were 
needed. 

Earl and Mable svec arrived and the permit was explained to them. 
Motion by Petaja to approve the conditional use permit for non
metallic mineral mining for two years for Ed Kraemer and Sons, 
agent for Earl and Mabel Svec, subject to routine conditions for 
quarry permits, second by Ed Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Register of Deeds request for $7,000 for 
consultant study of optical imaging equipment: 

Connie Olson was present to explain the request. Kozak 
questioned the proposal as there was no estimate as to how many 
hours it would take to complete the feasibility study or what the 
hourly rate would be for doing the work. Olson said H & J 
Associates would be on-site in the county for two days but didn't 
know the number of hours. She said that she had gotten verbal 
estimates from other sources and that they were anywhere from 
$7,000 to $40,000. Kozak and the committee felt they were 
uncomfortable with this type of proposal and wouldn't consider it 
until there was a better breakdown on the time estimate and the 
approximate amount charged per hour. Olson will get a more 
complete estimate and this item will be on the next agenda. 
Schroeder added that part of the requirement of the GIS grant is 
that a feasibility study be done. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for VandeBerg major 
certified survey map development: 

Kleinhans showed the maps and said that the committee had 
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originally looked at this in May of 1994. He didn't feel there 
were any problems with zoning issues. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the ~ certified 
survey maps. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval plan for major certified 
survey map development, Dave Peters, agent for Orin Hanson, 
Section 7, Maiden Rock Township: 

Dave Peters was present explaining his plans for the parcel he is 
proposing to purchase from Orin Hanson. There were questions as 
to the number of lots as two maps submitted had different numbers 
of lots on them. Peters said in checking with the township he 
had been told approval for this subdivision was through the 
county. He said he had been working with Jim Weber but wanted to 
know what the LMC wanted submitted for approval. He explained 
his plan stating he wanted to build a home for himself and raise 
elk on a portion of the parcel and sell off some of it. 

Kleinhans said he was concerned about the steepness of the access 
road and the fact that Mr. Peters had not provided the needed 
information in order to obtain concept approval. Mr. Peters was 
told that the Pierce County Code stated what information is 
needed and when he has submitted that information this item will 
be put back on the agenda. The committee did not take any action 
on the request for concept plan approval. 

Bob Sheffers presentation on responsibilities and duties of 
County Surveyor: 

Mr. Sheffers showed a video and did a slide presentation on the 
duties of surveyors and the county surveyor. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Peters subdivision 
2. Trumpeter Valley rezone 
3. ROD equipment request 
4. Ordinance amendments 

Committee to convene into closed session under WIS § 19.85(1) (c) 
which states: considering employment, promotion, compensation, 
or performance evaluation data of any public employee which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility 
re: GIS analyst position: 

Voice vote taken with all members present voting to convene into 
closed session. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to reconvene into open 
session. Motion carried with all members voting aye. No action 
was taken concerning the closed session agenda item. 
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Discuss{take action on GIS contract: 

Schroeder explained that in reviewing the responsibilities of the 
contracted GIS person, it was noted that several of those items 
fell under the job description of the recently hired land 
management specialist, Matt Rantala. Dick Castletine revised his 
contract eliminating some of the responsibilities and reducing 
the number of hoursjmonth required by the contracted person to 60 
hours from 80 hours. Dick casteltine is proposing that this be 
renewed for 12 months with a review after 6 months. 

Motion by Petaja to renew the contract for six months with Castle 
Computers for 60 hoursjmonth for the first three months and then 
40 hrsjmonth for the last three months with a review after the 
first three months and the option to adjust the hours at that 
point, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day 
of January, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

SANDY LANGER 

Approve minutes of 12-5-95 and 12-18-95 meetings 

Public hearing for a rezone from PUD (Planned Unit 
Development) to Agriculture, by Terry Pirius, 
Jacobson's Woods Development, agent for George L. 
Jacques Trust for parcels of land in Sections 28, 

· 29 and 33, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, Pierce 
County, Wisconsin 
Discussjtake action on rezone 

Discuss/take action on Register of Deeds request 
for $7,000 for consultant study of optical imaging 
equipment 

Discuss/take action on concept approval plan for 
major certified survey map plan development, Jim 
Weber, agent for Charles Huppert, Section 15, 
Ellsworth Township 

Discuss conditional use application for sporting 
clay business in Trenton Township by Randall 
Anderson 

Discuss/take action on ordinance amendments 

Discuss/take action on temporary position for GIS 
data entry 

Discuss/take action/update report on computer 
request for Department of Land Management 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT-COMMITTEE 
January 9, 1996 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rich 
Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Matt Rantala, Bev 
Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 

January 30, 1996 
February 6, 1996 
February 20, 1996 

Surveyors Report: 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the vouchers as 
listed. Motion carried. 

Approve Minutes: 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve the minutes of 
the 12-5-95 and 12-18-95 meetings. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a rezone from PUD to agriculture bv Terrv 
Pirius, Jacobson's Woods Development, agent for George L. Jacques 
Trust for parcels of land in Sections 28, 29 and 33, Oak Grove 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Terry 
Pirius, Frances Ogden, and George Jacques were present. Pirius 
showed a map at 1:200 scale of the proposed subdivision and 
explained the plan was for 3-8 acre parcels with approximately 
104 lots on 400 acres and that it will be a project that will 
take 5-10 years. Since there will be no mixed use, the PUD 
zoning will no longer be needed therefore they were requesting 
the rezone back to agriculture. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Chairperson Kozak opened up the public comment portion of the 
hearing. There were none. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said that only a portion of what was 
zoned PUD last year was being requested zoned back to 
agriculture. He said he wasn't sure if the density of the 
subdivision planned was appropriate for the topography and felt 
the location was better suited to mixed uses. He questioned the 
suitability of the soil for the septic systems. In the PUD plan 
most of the residential development was being planned on the 
Thompson property, which is not included in the rezoning, where 
there were more suitable soils and topography. He suggested that 
if this rezone is approved the development plan on the remainder 
of the property (the Thompson property) be voided. 

Pirius and Ogden felt that they had looked at the site 
extensively and felt that mound systems would work on all of the 
parcels. 

Pirius said that since this is down-zoning he wanted to ask the 
Land Management Committee to request that the County Board 
approve this rezone in one reading as they wanted to move on with 
plat approval and had deadline dates to meet. Kozak said that 
her personal opinion was that this project had been fast-tracked 
in the past and the committee had received some criticism because 
of that. She would be hesitant to hurry it along this time. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Ruemmele to recommend to the County 
Board that this be sent on to the County Board recommending the 
parcels be rezoned to agriculture. Motion carried. It will be 
sent on to the County Board with the first reading in January. 

Discuss/take action on Register of Deeds request for $7,000 for 
consultant study of optical imaging equipment: 

Connie Olson was present and had an itemized hourly summary of 
what would be done by Helen Schutten. Motion by Petaja, second 
by Sjostrom to approve the consultant study of optical imaging by 
Helen Schutten for $7,000. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval plan for major certified 
survey map plan development. Jim Weber, agent for Charles 
Huppert, Section 15, Ellsworth Township: 

Jim Weber was present and explained the three lot CSM map of this 
development. Type of septic systems and road placements was 
discussed. Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to approve the 
concept approval plan for a major certified survey map plan 
development for Charles Huppert, Section 15, Ellsworth Township. 
Motion 'carried. 
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Discuss/take action on ordinance amendments: 

The 
A. 

proposed ordinance amendments were discussed. They are: 
Farm and Home-Based Business - Proposed to change the 
minimum lot size required from 5 to 2 acres and set-back 
100 feet from the lot line. 

B. Clean Fill Sites - Create clean fill sites as a permitted 
use in the ordinance so it would to no longer require 
approval from both the Land Management Committee and the 
Board of Adjustment and would require approval by the 
department staff. 

to 

c. Establishing Private Roads as Class C Highways - Requiring 
minimum setbacks from private roads also to insure that all 
structures erected along private roads would be conforming 
if the road was dedicated as a public street. 

D. Establishing Maximum Driveway Grades - To allow a maximum 
grade of 12% on driveways to provide proper access for 
emergency vehicles. 

E. Eliminating Zoning Permit Exceptions for Agricultural 
Buildings Greater than 250 feet from ROW. 

F. Creating a Light Industry District - Additional zoning 
district separate from heavy industry and allowing uses such 
as mini-storage, warehouses, auto repair. 

G. Creating Site Review and Approval for Non-Residential Uses -
To promote the acceptance of mixed uses in Pierce County and 
addressing them through proper access, circulation, 
landscaping, lighting, design, and drainage. Proposing a 
$50 review fee for this. 

These proposed amendments will be refined and looked at at a 
future meeting. 

Discuss/take action on temporary position for GIS data entry: 

Matt Rantala was present to explain the request for up to 750 
hours for a temporary person to help to add parcel file 
information to the GIS data base. Due to incompatible software 
it is necessary to hand enter all information. Motion by 
Ruemmele, second by Petaja to authorize to contract for this 
temporary position. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Working session for Comprehensive Plan 
2. Hearings for ordinance amendments 
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Discuss conditional use application for a sporting clay business 
in Trenton Township by Randall Anderson: 

Mr. Anderson was present and explained that he has scheduled a 
public hearing but it will be on January 30th and he will be in 
Mexico so he wanted an opportunity to personally explain his 
proposal. He showed a video of the proposed site and explained 
his plans. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

SANDY LANGER 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 30th day 
of January, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-9-96 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
Randall Anderson, agent for David and Ruth Eckblad1 

to allow recreational use, sporting clay 
operation, in the ag. zone, located in the entire 
SW-1/4, Section 4, Trenton Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
Monarch Paving, agent for William Holst III, for 
operation of a temporary hot-mix asphalt plant in 
the ag. zone during the 1996 construction season, 
located in the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 34, 
Trenton Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Update on temporary GIS data entry position 

Discussjtake action on citation authority for 
Zoning Specialist 

Discuss proposed amendment to allow duplexes in 
the ag. zone 

Discussjtake action on proposed Town of River 
Falls ordinance amendment regarding limitation of 
4 lots/40 acres 

Discuss Draft Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 30th day 
of January, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-9-96 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
Randall Anderson, agent for David and Ruth Eckblad 1 

to allow recreational use, sporting clay 
operation, in the ag. zone, located in the entire 
SW-1/4, Section 4, Trenton Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
Monarch Paving, agent for William Holst III, for 
operation of a temporary hot-mix asphalt plant in 
the ag. zone during the 1996 construction season, 
located in the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 34, 
Trenton Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Update on temporary GIS data entry position 

Discussjtake action on citation authority for 
Zoning Specialist 

Discuss proposed amendment to allow duplexes in 
the ag. zone 

Discussjtake action on proposed Town of River 
Falls ordinance amendment regarding limitation of 
4 lots/40 acres 

Discuss Draft Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Land Management Committee 
January 30, 1996 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: George Petaja, LeRoy Peterson, Dick Wilhelm arriving at 
7:15p.m., Rita Kozak arriving at 7:25p.m. 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Bev 
. Bierbrauer 

The meeting was called to order at 7:15 p.m. by Vice-chair George 
Petaja. 

Next Meeting Dates: February 6, 1996 
February 20, 1996 

Motion by Petaja, second by Wilhelm to approve the minutes of the 
1-9-96 meeting. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for Randall Anderson, 
agent for David and Ruth Eckblad, to allow recreational use, 
sporting clay operation, in the ag. zone, located in the entire 
SW-1/4, Section 4, Trenton Township: 

Mr. Anderson withdrew his application for a conditional use 
permit as the land deal had not developed. The application is 
void and no action by the committee was necessary. 

Update on temporary GIS data entry position: 

Mark Schroeder explained that this position that was approved by 
the committee at the last meeting, will be put on hold as the 
software that the Tax Lister is getting may convert the files 
without all the data being entered by hand. 

Discuss/take action on citation authority for Zoning Specialist: 

Jim Kleinhans explained and the proposed amendment was reviewed. 
This is being done to include citation authority for the Zoning 
Specialist. Motion by Wilhelm, second by Peterson to adopt 
amendment 95-12. Motion carried. This will be sent on to the 
County Board for their approval. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discuss proposed amendment to allow duplexes in the ag. zone: 

A copy of the petition was sent to the committee. Kleinhans said 
that staff had looked at this and explained the history of what 
led up to the petition being filed. He said he and Mark had 
discussed this and felt that it should apply only to existing 
structures and not to new structures being constructed. If it 
applied to new structures there would be no differentiation from 
the R zone. Some counties require conditional use permits for 
duplexes and multi-family housing in the ag. zone. The committee 
directed that a public hearing be scheduled for the proposed 
amendment. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for Monarch Paving, 
agent for William Holst III, for operation of a temporary hot-mix 
asphalt plant in the ag. zone during the 1996 construction 
season, located in the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 34, Trenton 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak took over chairing the meeting and read the 
public hearing notice as published. Perry Atterholt was present 
and explained Monarch's request, which was the same as the CU 
permit granted last year but expired at the end of the 
construction season last year. They are back again as the Bay 
city project never materialized last year but should go this 
year. 

Chairperson Kozak opened up the hearing for public comments: 

Don Johnson, Trenton Township Chairman - Stated that Trenton 
Township had no opposition to the granting of this conditional 
use permit. 

Being no further public comments that portion of the hearing was 
closed. 

staff Report: Rod Eslinger reviewed his written report. He 
recommended approval with the following conditions: 1) The 
operating hours will be from 6:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. Monday 
through Saturday; 2) The haul road is maintained and dust control 
used; 3) Screening to consist of topsoil bern to obstruct view of 
operation; 4) Must meet compliance with state air pollution 
standards; 5) Secure storm water discharge permit from state; 6) 
Final site reclamation completed in accordance as described in 
the ~pplication; 7) Submit a topographic map showing final grade 
elevations; 8) The CU permit will expire in November, 1996; and 
9) The surety bond must be renewed upon approval. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Peterson to grant approval of the CU 
permit including conditions identified by staff. Motion carried. 
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Discuss/take action on oroposed Town of River Falls ordinance 
amendment regarding limitation of 4 lots/40 acres: 

Chairperson Kozak explained that this item was on the County 
Board Agenda but since it hadn't come to the LMC first, it was 
being addressed this evening. Schroeder said this ordinance 
would take every quarter-quarter section as legally described, 
and would allow for four houses within it. He said this 
ordinance is more restrictive than the county ordinance, 
therefore it is appropriate that the town come to the county for 
approval. Louie Campbell said that this ordinance is already on 
the books but their attorney said it needed to be clarified to 
define what 40 acres is and that it only applies to ag districts. 
Motion by Petaja to approve and send this on to the County Board, 
second by LeRoy Peterson. Motion carried. This will be sent on 
to the County Board for final approval. 

Discuss Draft Comprehensive Plan: 

Mark Schroeder said that he is compiling a list of comments and 
questions on the draft plan that will be brought up at the public 
hearing. He has been spending the last month talking to the 
townships that are shaded in brown on the map, which indicates 
those that have chosen rural residential 20 for extensive rural 
areas of the town which they felt was the least restrictive. He 
is proposing a new district as an option called 
Agricultural/Rural which would allow 1 acre minimum lot size and 
densities greater than 4/40 acres with town board approval and 
with no maximum density listed. The town board would base their 
decision from a list of criteria yet to be established, such as 
proper access, proper soils, prime farmland, etc. This decision 
would be accepted by the Land Management Committee. This would 
allow for more development on a case-by-case basis. He said he 
had spoken with representatives of Rock Elm, Union and Maiden 
Rock Townships and they would like to consider this further. Oak 
Grove also likes the concept but wants to stick with the map of 
their township as submitted. Mark said department heads had 
reviewed the draft plan and had submitted comments regarding it. 
Mark felt there was a gap between the goals of the draft plan and 
what the map shows regarding density of housing. He said a 
problem was also created in that in the RR 20 district, people 
would not be eligible for new Farmland Preservation contracts. 

Petaja questioned what criteria towns would base their decisions 
on when deciding these greater densities. Schroeder said uniform 
criteria would be established for all towns and if anyone felt 
the wrong decision had been made, it could be appealed to the 
Board of Adjustment. The Land Management Committee could also 
appeal the townships decision to the Board of Adjustment if they 
objected to the township decision. 
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The committee felt that the Ag/Rural designation should be 
offered to all townships. 

Several people offered comments regarding the draft plan. They 
included: 

Frances Ogden - Read a copy of a letter he sent to Mark Schroeder 
(filed with minutes). 

Marilyn Hayman - Read a statement from her organization (filed 
with minutes). 

Jeff Holst - Thinks the Ag/Rural designation may be a good 
solution to the problems RR 20 might cause. 

Dave Peters - Questioned what would be grandfathered in. 

After continued discussion Chairperson Kozak said all of these 
comments should be taken to the Public Hearing on the Draft Plan 
scheduled for February 13, 7:00 p.m. at the Pierce County Office 
Building. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. March meetings were set for March 13 and 27 
2. Land division in Maiden Rock 
3. Ordinance amendments 

Motion to adjourn by Petaja, second by Wilhelm. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
'"DEPART~ENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

"~"P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 "" 

SANDY LANGER 

SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day 
of February, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County B,oard Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-30-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval, Jim 
Weber, agent for Dean Faulks, Section 6, Trimbelle 
Township (Meadow Valley) 

Discuss/take action/review proposed ordinance 
amendments 

Discuss Draft Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

The~e will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day 
of February, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-30-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discussjtake action on final plat approval, Jim 
Weber, agent for Dean Faulks, Section 6, Trimbelle 
Township (Meadow Valley) 

Discussjtake actionjreview proposed ordinance 
amendments 

Discuss Draft Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI 
§ 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation data of any public employee 
which the governmental body has jurisdiction or 
exercises responsibility re: Zoning Administrator 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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1 MfNUTE's~z"~J:iiERCE-CbUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
February 6, 1996 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, Rich 
Ruemmele, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see 
attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00 p.m. 

Next meeting dates: February 13 - Public Hearing, Comp Plan 
February 20 
March 13 
March 27 

There were no completed minutes to approve. 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. Motion 
by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom to approve the surveyors report. 
Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: 

It was clarified that the Pentium computer listed for payment was 
for GIS. There was a question as to how much of the work BRW has 
done for GIS and Schroeder said about 45% is done. Motion by 
Sjostrom, second by Ruemmele to approve the vouchers as listed. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval, Jim Weber, agent for 
Dean Faulks, Section 6, Trimbelle Township (Meadow Valley): 

Jim Weber was not present. Jim Kleinhans said that the CSM's had 
been reviewed by the county surveyor and appeared in order. He 
said that Jerome Maier owned the land that a portion of the land 
that the access road was on and Mr. Maier wasn't sure that he 
wanted to provide an easement. 

Jim Weber arrived. He said the easement had been taken care of, 
money had exchanged hands and it is in the attorney's hands. 

""""""' 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Kleinhans said that the hard copies of the CSM's would have to be 
changed to reflect that easement. Ruemmele questioned the 
covenants and whether they included the neighbors right to farm 
and the road maintenance agreement. The portion regarding the 
right to farm is contained in the covenants. Weber said that the 
covenants will be recorded with each individual deed ·and he will 
see to it that the road maintenance agreement will be contained 
in it. 

It was questioned as to whether J, B & D was a MN or WI 
corporation and whether the set-back listed in the covenants was 
according to Oak Grove or Trimbelle Zoning Ordinance. Dave 
Peters said it was a MN corporation and Trimbelle Township and 
that the attorney is making the corrections. Peters said that 
road maintenance will be the developers responsibility until it 
is taken over by Trimbelle Township. He was instructed that 
should be clearly stated in the covenants so there is no 
misunderstanding. Motion by Petaja, second by Ruemmele to grant 
final plat approval contingent on the final resolution of the 
easement and road maintenance. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on proposed ordinance amendments: 

March 13 was selected as the date for the public hearing for 
ordinance amendments. Those that will be considered are: 

1. Two-family dwellings in the ag. zone 
2. Clean-fill sites 
3. Light industry zone 
4. Home and farm-based occupation amendment 
5. Including driveways and private roads as Class c highways 
6. Eliminating that portion that does not require a land use 

permit for structures not for human occupancy that are set
back at least 250 ft. from the ROW line 

7. Maximum driveway grades 
8. site plan review 

Kleinhans said he had talked to Corp Counsel and he had said that 
if any ordinance amendments just related to the sub-division 
ordinance a public hearing was not needed but if they related to 
the zoning ordinance a public hearing would be needed. Since 
these items all relate to the zoning ordinance, these amendments 
would require a public hearing. 

Discuss/take action on draft comprehensive plan: 

Mark Schroeder explained he compiled list of possible amendments 
to the comp plan, consisting of major changes down to minor ones. 
Things will probably be added after the public hearing. 

Petaja asked if anything more had been done concerning the RR 20. 
Mark said he had talked to all of the townships that all 
designated RR 20, and other than Oak Grove, all of them have some 
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interest in switching to agjrural. 

The agjrural designation and how it compared to RR 20 was 
discussed. How the RR 20 designation affected new Farmland 
Preservation contracts was also discussed. Rita suggested that 
the information regarding this should be available at the hearing 
on the 13th. Mark said the county may want to map additional 
commercial and industrial sites for future development. 

Rozak said more comments will be taken at the public hearing on 
the 13th and then be brought back to the committee for action. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Land division in Maiden Rock Township 
2. River Falls sludge - unspecified use permit 
3. Floodplainjshoreland - nonconforming, send info to committee 

A brief recess was taken. 

Committee to convene into closes session under WI § 19.85(1) (c) 
which states: considering employment, promotion, compensation, 
or performance evaluation data of any public employee which the 
governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility 
re: Zoning Administrator. 

Motion to convene into closed session by Petaja, second by 
Ruemmele with the committee voting as follows: Petaja - aye; 
Ruemmele - aye; Peterson - aye; Sjostrom - aye; Kozak - aye. 
Motion carried. 

Motion to reconvene into open session by Petaja, second by 
Ruemmele, same vote as above except that Peterson left the 
meeting prior to the closed session. 

Motion by Ruemmele, second by Petaja to recommend to the 
Personnel Committtee a reclassification of the zoning 
administrator position. Motion carried with all voting in favor 
(Kozak, Petaja, Ruemmele, Sjostrom). 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 20th day 
of February, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room in the 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-30-96 and 2-6-96 

Discuss/take action on concept plan approval for 
Dave Peters, Section 7, Maiden Rock Township 

Discuss/take action on Xerox copier 

Discussjtake action on committee members attending 
Plan Commissioner Workshop 

Discuss/take action on appointment to Land 
Management Committee 

Discuss/take action on Draft Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 13th day of March, 1996, at 7:00 
p.m. in the County Board Room in the Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m.-

7:20p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of2-20-96 LMC and 2-13-96 Public Hearing 
Surveyors Report 

Public Hearing to amend the county zoning ordinance concerning a 
petition to allow two-family dwellings in the ag. district, adopt clean-fill 
site standards as permitted uses, create a Light Industry District, reduce 
acreage required for Home and Farm Based Occupations, incorporate 
driveway standards, include driveways and private roads as Class C 
highways, require site plan review for nonresidential uses, and eliminate 
zoning permit exemption for uninhabited structures greater than 250 feet 
from the highway right-of-way. 
Discuss/take action on ordinance amendments 

Discuss/take action on final plan approval of major certified survey map 
development, Frances Ogden, agent for Fred Richter, Clifton Hollow 
Farm, located in Sections 7 and 12, Clifton Township, Pierce County, WI 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major certified survey map 
development, Bob Sheffers, agent for Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak 
Grove Township, Pierce County, WI 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major certified survey map 
development for Trumpeter Valley, Terry Pirius, Jacobson's Woods 
Development, agent for George Jacques Family Trust for parcels of land in 
Sections 28, 29 and 33, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Land Management Committee · ._.-
March 13, 1996- 7:00p.m. ri(;;:.".i'F:· 

County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth2 ;k, __ !i.J.tJ. ..... q_~------ ~-·-·····-· .. ·----""~--·-~ 
Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:03p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

March 27, 1996 
April 9, 1996 
April24, 1996 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Peterson to approve the minutes of the February 20, 1996 Land Management 
Committee and the public hearing held 2-13-96. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report; 

Bob Sheffers was present. His written report was reviewed. Motion by Sjostrom, second by Petaja to approve 
as reviewed. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major certified survey map development, Bob Sheffers, agent for 
Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Bob Sheffers and Dennis Gagnier were present. Sheffers said that one change to the map is that the cul-de-sac 
will have a radius of70 feet. He explained the map ofthe proposed development. There will only be 4lots that 
will front on the existing roads. Sheffers said there are existing town roads on three sides. 

Staff Report: 

Kleinhans said there was a problem with all the driveways accessing separately on town roads, which should be 
avoided. He said there is a 35 mph sign about a mile from the site. He felt driveway location should also 
address the lines of sight, such as on lot 11. He felt another cul-de-sac between lots 4 and 5 would take some 
pressure off of town roads. Sheffers said they had limited the access to the two roads in question to 4 lots out of 
14. Concerning lot 11, 1200th St has only 10-12 cars on it per day. Sheffers said it was a 4-way stop so people 
have to slow down. He said they felt this was the best layout because to build additional road for 14 lots was cost 
prohibitive. 
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Ruemmele said that adjacent neighbors had spoken to him about subdividing their land in the future which would 
also cause more congestion. Petaja said that the land division as prsented was inconsistent with what had been 
allowed in the past as far as limiting access. Kleinhans said he felt that the soil in lot 1 would not support a septic 
system but that the other lots would probably support mounds. Sheffers said the soil survey is just a guideline 
and that couldn't be determined until a soil test was done. Sheffers suggested alternative configurations would 
increase congestion. Sheffers said driveway placement would be included in the covenants. Motion by 
Ruemmele, second by Petaja to table to later in the meeting. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing to Amend the County Zoning Ordinance on Several Issues: 

The Public Hearing notice as published was read by Kozak. She stated that proposed amendments would be 
addressed separately with a staff report and then public comments taken on each of them. 

Petition to allow two-family dwellings on parcels in the agriculture zone: 
Kleinhans explained the. origin of the petition was that an individual had constructed a pole-shed in the ag zone 
and then converted it to a duplex which is not an allowable use. When told what his options were, he decided to 
submit a petition to amend the ordinance to make this an allowable use, rather than peitioning for a zoning map 
amendment to a different zone. Kleinhans said he had come up with some ordinance amendment options, one 
being just allowing a duplex as a permitted use in the ag. zone. The second option was to have a duplex allowed 
as a conditional use in the ag. zone, with the third being to allow duplex's in the ag. zone only in structures 
existing at the time the ordinance was amended on the condition that only 50% of the assessed value of the 
structure could be spent to convert it to a duplex. He said St. Croix has this as a CU in ag zone. Kozak read a 
letter from the Town ofRF objecting to considering these amendments at this time- want tabled. Also felt the 
county should be obligated to submit one copy to of proposed ordinance amendments to townships (copy ofRF 
Twp. letter on file). Public comments were opened with the following offering comments: 

Bill Schroeder, Trenton Twp- Didn't like the 50% clause in option three. Would approve of as CU. Frances 
Ogden, River Falls Twp - Also approved as a conditional use as it has been done in St. Croix County for 20 
years. Louis Campbell, River Falls Twp - Didn't feel all townships should be forced to address this issue because 
one person has a problem. Would approve of as a CU. James Smith, Trimbelle Twp -Thinks with housing 
being difficult to come by in Pierce County, existing houses should be allowed to be converted to duplexs. Mike 
Michaud, MR Twp - Supports CU concept but with a sunset provision - when does it end? When the renter 
moves out or when the parcel is sold, or when? Petaja felt it was a good idea and asked how it could hurt the 
county? Felt it was a good idea to incorporate into zoning ordinance. Mark Schroeder said that if townships 
disapproved, they could voice their disapproval at the conditional use hearing. Townships could also be more 
restrictive than the county and amend their township ordinance to disallow duplexes in the ag. zone. Ruemmele 
felt that draft language was needed in order to take action. The public comments were closed. 

Adopt clean-f"ill site standards as permitted uses: 
Kleinhans said clean-fill sites now are reviewed by two committees LMC and BOA What is proposed is to 
allow as a permitted use in ag district after reviewal by staff with a permit issued on staff approval. If staff 
denied, it would go to the BOA to appeal the staff decision. Public comments were opened. 
Louie Campbell - Opposed because no township input would be solicited and he felt there are township 
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concerns that would not be addressed, such as weight restrictions. Kleinhans said township concerns were not a 
problem in the past and were addressed. Bill Schroeder - Put up sign in RF Twp with weight restrictions and 
enforce those restrictions. He felt this would make the process less cumbersome- in favor of Mike Michaud -
Had a problem in that it all could done without neighbors being noticed. If contested by a neighbor it should 
come to committee. Clean fill sites could change pattern of surface water runoff Also was concerned in that he 
didn't know how high the fill would go which could cause a visual impairment. He agrees with concept, want 
adjoining owners notified. Public comments were closed. 

Creating a Light Industry District: 
Mark Schroeder explained that the proposed ordinance. Bill Warner, Pierce County Economic Development
In favor of this as has been on the Industrial Development Committee's agenda for many years. Industrial 
Development Committee feels this would be a positive addition to code creating clear standards as to what is or 
isn't acceptable. Frances Ogden- In favor of but feels a certain amount of outside storage needed and if 
screened shouldn't matter. Felt that not all structures should have to be on a concrete slab or that all parking 
area must be paved. Didn't feel the number of trucks exceeding the number ofloading bays could be enforced. 
Felt slope requirement should be eliminated. Louis Campbell, River Falls Township- Opposes, should be done 
through master plan. Might constitute spot zoning. Opposed due to heavy road use. Dennis Hewit, Maiden 
Rock Township- Support concept with refinements. James Smith- Felt that portion that says "Only products 
manufactured on the site or installed on the site as part of indoor maintenance activities may be sold" might force 
light industry out of the county. Mike Michaud, MR- Said no industry in his area, developable sites, welcome 
concept but townships should get as menu options in master plan. On Page 2 concerning outside storage, 
perhaps adding "when an integral part of the operation" would eliminate junk. Felt businesses need flexibility to 
sell products other than those manufactured on site. Items on outside display should allow advertising other 
than sign. Fred Richter- Not a Pierce County resident but asked if the intent is to be an isolated site or an area? 
Would it have central sewer? Felt this a a major undertaking for the county that should be well thought out. 
JeffColitz, Trenton Twp- Any specific areas in mind? Mark Schroeder said towns indicated certain districts in 
comprehensive plan. Dennis Gagnier, Clifton Twp -Why only 15% ofbuilding for sales purpose? MS- not 
meant to be a retail district, its for manufacturing and wholesale. He said 15% of 15,000 sq ft is 2250 sq ft which 
seemed about right and what other similar ordinances required. The public comments were closed. 

Reduce minimum· acreage required for farm and home based business: 
Kleinhans said some people had wanted to have farm and home based businesses but couldn't meet the 
requirement of a 5 acre parcel size. He felt the committee should give consideration to reducing the setback to 
50 ft. for low-impact, low volume businesses. Denny Hewitt, Maiden Rock Twp - Don't oppose 2 acre parcel 
size but questrioned what the set-back would be from the ag. district. Mike Michaud, MR Twp - Agree with 
general intention but think more than one business per parcel should be allowed. He also felt the size of parcel 
should be considered. Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove- Townships can still maintain the 5 acre requirement? 
Frances Ogden- Didn't agree with the set-back required. Bill Schroeder, Trenton Twp- Felt that 1,000 sq. ft. 
was not large enough. LeRoy Peterson- Felt 2 acre parcel size too small. George Petaja- Felt there was a 
way to address larger floor size. Mark Schroeder - Anything that doesn't meet this criteria could be done by 
cu. 
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Incorporate driveway standards: 
Kleinhans said Pierce County has nothing specific in ordinance to address maximum grades of driveways. He 
said T2 highway standardsds are an average grade of 10% with max grade of 12%. Mary Kees, Trimbelle Twp 
- Asked if someone could clarify what the difference is between a private road and a driveway. She also asked 
that in event a home was destroyed and they do not have sufficient distance, would they be allowed to rebuild or 
would the lot become nonconforming. Is this only for new driveways or both new and pre-existing driveways. 
Kleinhans said only new. John Daniker , MR. Twp - Asked Kleinhans to elaborate on what the problems are. 
He said he has a driveway in and it exceeds the standards but he has not yet built his house. With this standard 
there is no way to get to his 45 acres without exceeding the proposed grade standard. He felt it is not a grade 
issue but a maintenance issue. An 8 degree grade on a driveway and not maintained, it won't be useable but a 25 
degree driveway that is properly maintained could be used. He voiced concern that in the future when he 
decides to build his home, the driveway doesn't meet grade and he won't be able to build. He felt his property 
would then be worthless. Mark Schroeder - Said situations like that could still be appealed to the Board of 
Adjustment. Joe Smith, Trimbelle Township- Said he had the same problem in that his land exceeds grade. 
Louie Campbell- RF Twp does support some type of percentage slope for driveway standards. James Smith, 
Trimbelle Twp -Felt government getting involved in private business of individuals. Frances Ogden
Concerned about what is driveway definition as driveways go to fields, hunting shacks and various things. 
Should only say going to a residence. Said he had information from WI DOT which gives their point of view 
for rural local roads which is a typical town road. It says maximum grades for rural local roads in rolling terrain 
at 20 mph, 11% grade; mountainous terrain - town road could be up to 16% grade. If roads can have that grade, 
driveways should be at least that. St. Croix Co has 12% max grade and it seems to work but felt 10% average 
should be deleted. Several houses share driveways. Ron Zelenka, MR. Twp- Felt the county shouldn't be 
involved in private road or driveway issues. Louie Campbell, River Falls Twp- Changed driveway ordinance, 
felt agency issuing permits has some level of liability as far as providing emergency service to that residence. 
Mary Kees - Wondering about whose responsibility it is since the county issues permits for some townships. 
Mike Michaud, MR. - Felt should take back to the drawing board. If regulating driveways on private property, 
use a common sense approach. He felt a homebuilder won't build a driveway that can't be gotten up. On grade 
issue you're outlawing speed bumps. Might want to include a horizontal distance such as 200ft. Felt there was 
no reason to impose standard stricter than that on town roads. Include language that includes comparison to 
surrounding. Mary Kees - All weather conditions should be more considered. Dennis Hewitt, Maiden Rock 
Twp- Felt this needs more thought- do we have to have a driveway to a residence. Some residences have 
driveway that stops 150 feet from residence and a path leads to the dwelling. Terry Pierus- Felt there will be 
hundreds of sites where market value will be impacted by ordinance. May need a waiver of responsibility. John 
Krings, Union Twp - Steep roads in his area with with Plum Creek. Felt driveway standards shouldn't be stricter 
than roads. The public comments were closed. 

Establishing Private Roads as Class C Highways: 
Mark Schroeder explained that the subdivision ordinance spells out three classifications for highways, not for 
maintenance purposes or construction purposes but for set-backs required from them. State roads have a 
setback of 110ft. from the center line, county roads 100ft., and town roads 75 ft. Private roads are not 
mentioned in the ordinance as to their setback. This would make a private road meet the same 7 5 ft. setback .. 
from the center line. There would also be a provision that if current private roads were to become a town 
road, those living on it could expand their structures to the side or to the back but not closer to the road. Terry 
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Pirius- Felt there are several dual driveways that will never become private roads. Frances Ogden- In Pierce 
County lots of roads change from private road to town road, but in several instances private roads will never tum 
into town roads. If it will never tum into a town road, setbacks should not apply. Mike Michaud, :MR. Twp -
Not seen rest of ordinance that these paragraphs may be added. Be careful so literal interpretation is not taken 
10 years down the road. Does private road apply to land-locked parcel with easement across another persons 
property for access. Is that a driveway all the way from the point of the town road or is it a private road up to 
the point where the easement ends at the landlocked owners driveway? The legal description of the easement 
would have to be reviewed to determine if it is a private road or driveway. Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Twp -
What about farmer who wants to build a house for a son? 

Require site plan review for non-residential uses: 
Mark Schroeder said this ordinance goes hand in hand with light industry with the intent that people oppose 
commercial or industrial zoning for businesses based on the use when really its a matter of how that use is put 
on the site, in regard to screening, landscaping. Louis Campbell, RF Twp - RF Twp supports site plan approval 
but if there is no township involvement, it is violently opposed. Should say site plan approved by the town 
board. Frances Ogden- Has a positive attitude toward this, thinks maybe township should take care of this 
issue or have joint meetings with the county. He didn't feel that architectural character should not get involved 
in this. Mike Michaud, :MR. - Missed the point, presuming used in hearing process, but only for ag zone. 
Agree with concept but Page 3, E concerning refuse containers doesn't seem appropriate- too specific. 

Eliminating zoning permit exceptions for agricultural buildings greater than 250 feet from a road: 
Kleinhans gave a brief summary. Ron Zelenka, :MR.- Not happy that this is here again. Felt there was a total 
misunderstanding ofthe ordinance. Frances Ogden- Used his tree stand as example of a structure that 
shouldn't need a permit. Mike Michaud -Felt if you think agricultural buildings need permits, say so. Ron 
Zelenka - Read meaning of structures from zoning ordinance. If this portion is eliminated you change the way 
you do business - everything will need permits. 

Kozak said the committee was not taking any action on these items tonight, just taking public comments. She 
thanked everyone for coming. A short recess was taken. 

The meeting was called back into session. 

It was decided that the Sheffers/Gagnier item tabled earlier would be reconsidered at the end of the meeting. 

Discuss/take action on final plan approval of major certified survey map development, Frances Ogden, agent for 
Fred Richter, Clifton Hollow Farm, located in Sections 7 and 12, Clifton Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Frances Ogden explained the process. Kleinhans said all the roads were in, all the utilities are in, the maps have 
been reviewed and fees paid. He felt final approval should be granted. He noted that when preliminary approval 
was given it was with the condition that Carl Bolden could only have his driveway and address on 850th on a 
temporary basis. Fred Richter said that he had spoken with Mr. Bolden and he was aware that he would have to 
change the access to his parcel. Motion to grant final approval to this major certified survey map development 
by Ruemmele, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 
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Motion by Ruemmele to take the Gagnier development item off table and address again, second by Sjostrom. 
Motion carried. Sheffers urged Chairperson Kozak to call the question. Ruemmele stated he felt that the issue 
was economics and since staff recommended not approving based on road design. Motion by Ruemmele to 
deny concept approval, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept cwproval for major certified survey map development for Trumpeter Valley, 
Teny Pirius, Jacobson's Woods Development, agent for George Jacques Family Trust for parcels of land in 
Sections 28, 29, and 33, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Terry Pirius was present with Frances Ogden. He said his intent was to create the finest residential property in 
western WI, bar none. He said they were placing residential sites on high plateaus of the terrain. The sites 
average about 4 acres each. Looking at approx 100 sites on 660 acres. The largest site is 8.4 acres. Frances 
Ogden passed out his response to Kleinhan' s staff report that had been faxed to him earlier in the day. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said he had spoken with Tom Lovejoy of the DNR and he had expressed several 
concerns - support department conservancy lands. He said he would be interested in reviewing trails or 
recreational amenities. He said he was also concerned with Big River and said DNR had considered acquisition. 
He talked of oak savannahs on the site and hoped they would be preserved. He said he will review eagle nesting 
area setbacks. 

Kleinhans recommended concept approval with conditions. Land Conservation said they would like to see road 
layout. Ogden said about 1/3 of the road is staked out as of tonight. He said he had talked to Ruth Stern and 
she wanted to look for raw eroded ditches and think about how to lessen the erosion there. Felt that by early 
next week they could walk around out there and get more of an idea. Ogden said they would put all the roads 
along the crest of the ridges. He said there were only four culverts in the project. He showed where pond was 
being planned with over-flow handled by a culvert. 

Pirius said cost of municipal water would be extremely high. Felt some joint wells could be utilized. He felt a 
municipal septic system was very _cost prohibitive and not feasible. Ogden said they would comply with the state 
on the well issue. He didn't feel it was a county concern, it was the DNR's. Ogden said people don't want to 
share wells. Mark Schroeder said nobody recommends putting 104 holes down into fractured bedrock. Also 
said that although they are 3 acre lots, the development density is greater than that. Lengthy discussion ensued 
concerning the size oflots and number of wells. Ogden said the county has never required road construction 
bonds for the roads that others have built. He didn't feel they should be required for this project. Doesn't fit 
past practice. Kleinhans said we hadn't had any project of this magnitude before. Schroeder read the portion 
of the ordinance that dealt with bonds. 

Pirius distributed a letter from US Fish and Wildlife. Said Kris McGishick would go out there with him to look 
over the eagle nest area. Can't find any state or federal agency that can produce a copy of a law that says they 
have to do anything close to the eagle nesting area. Discussed Indian mounds and said they would protect them. 
It was agreed that public access to navigable water was not a problem as there was none. 
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Pirius said 200 plus acres would be considered trust land and could be used as recreational land for the residents. 
Schroeder discussed park dedication option in lieu of a fee. He said that he had presented this to Bill Thiel, Corp 
Counsel. That point will have to be discussed with Mr. Thiel. Ogden didn't feel that for CSM's for lots larger 
than 1.5 acres that dedicating land in lieu of the park fee was an option or an issue. He felt it only applied to 
those smaller lots. He felt this was a new interpretation of the ordinance and wanted to meet with Mr. Thiel. 

Ruemmele felt more information was needed before concept approval could be given. Ogden said he felt they 
had submitted more than was required for concept approval. 

Kozak asked if the committee was in a position to reach a decision without consulting Corp Counsel about the 
flaglot issue and parkland dedication. Kozak felt it put the committee in an uncomfortable position to grant 
approval without clarification of these items. Mark said he would get an opinion from Corp Counsel on the 
items in question. 

Motion by Ruemmele to approve concept plan for Trumpeter Y alley development with the following conditions: 
1) additional soil tests be completed to determine suitability of lots for on-site waste treatment; 2) the issue of 
shared wells/municipal water system is resolved; 3) the developer analyze the potential for a community sanitary 
system; 4) the developer shall provide a letter of credit or other assurance for road construction prior to final plat 
approval; 5) all lots have necessary road frontage; 6) the developer dedicate suitable parkland if requested by the 
county; 7) adjust lots as necessary to protect eagel roosting area; 8) include covenants to protect archeological 
resources,; and 9) submit a satisfactory erosion control plan. Second by Sjostrom, carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: several land divisions 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to adjourn. Carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
P.L..,.ANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
.. (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management committee meeting day 
of March, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the Multi-purpose Meeting Room, 
lower level of the Pierce county Office Building, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 3-13-96 LMC 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for 
non-metallic mineral extraction by Knutson 
Brothers for a gravel pit located in the NE-1/4 of 
Section 21, and for a sand pit located in the NW-
1/4 of the NE-1/4, Section 16, T27, R17W, Martell 
Township, Pierce County, Wisconsin 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Discussjtake action on soliciting citizen interest 
in serving on the LMC 

Discussjtake action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Calvin/Dorcas Jennings and 
MarlynjMarleen Jennings, Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on amendment to Land Records 
Modernization Plan 

Discussjtake action on preliminary approval for 
major certified survey map development, Dave 
Peters, Section 7, Maiden Rock Township, Pierce 
county, WI 

Discussjtake action on concept approval for major 
certified survey map development for Daren 
Edwards, agent for Crownhart Farms, Sections 29 
and 30, Ellsworth Township, Pierce County, WI 

Appx 8:00 p.m.-Discussjtake action on Draft Comprehensive Plan ... .......... 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Multi-purpose Room, Pierce County Office Building, Ellsworth Ot~tQ ..,.._,...;.~11 [;[ f-C[ill:J1~W~' --------·"" 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Ed Sjostrom, Dick Wilhelm, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see 
attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05p.m. by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: Apri19, 1996 
April24, 1996 
May 1, 1996 
May 15, 1996 
April10, 1996- only Draft Comprehensive Plan on agenda 

The minutes of the 3-13-96 meeting were not completed for approval. 

Discuss/take action on soliciting citizen interest in serving on the Land Management Committee: 

Chairperson Kozak explained that the committee's earlier recommendation had been tabled by the County Board 
as there was interest by others to be on the LMC. It was suggested that an ad be put in the paper asking for 
applicants. They could then send in a brief resume along with why they wish to serve on the committee. Motion 
by Petaja, second by Peterson to solicit citizen interest in serving on the LMC by putting an ad in the official 
county paper. Carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Calvin/Dorcas Jennings and Marilyn/Marleen 
Jennings, Clifton Township: 

Kleinhans said that Jennings had been following a conservation plan and had been under a Farmland Preservation 
in the past. This application is for a 20 year agreement. He recommend approval of this application and sending 
it on to the County Board for approval. Move to approve by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction by Knutson Bros. for a gravel pit 
located in the NE-1/4 of Section 21, and for a sand pit located in the NW-1/4 of the NE-1/4, Section 16, T27, 
R17W, Martell Township, Pierce County, WI: 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow er Printed on Recycled Paper 



Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Ken Knutson was present. He said that these had been permitted 
with conditional use permits in the past but had not been renewed as required, therefore he was reapplying. The 
quarry was addressed first. He stated they were hiring the crushing done but were doing the stripping 
themselves; all the topsoil will be saved. The maps of the quarry were reviewed and explained to the committee 
by Mr. Knutson. · 

Staff Report: Eslinger reviewed his written report and recommendations. He said that presently the quarry 
covers 6 acres and an additional 3 acres is proposed for a total of 9 acres. He felt that a topo map with 5 ft. 
contours was required and hadn't been submitted. He also felt that more information was needed regarding 
erosion control and run-off He said the run-off was by-passing the settling pond and running down the haul 
road. He felt those issues could be addressed with the topo map. Motion by Petaja to approve the conditional 
use permit based on the recommended conditions as follows being met: 

General conditions as listed in the staff report and the following specific conditions: 

1. Operating hours for crushing and processing will from 6 a.m. to 10 p.m., Monday through Saturday; 
2. Use dust controls during the crushing and processing operations as described in the application; 
3. Blasting hours will be from 8 a.m. to 5 p.m. All residents affected by the blasting shall be notified in advance; 
4. Submit a topographic map of the site showing existing contours with a minimum vertical contour interval of 
five feet and indicate final grade elevations; 
5. Submit a design which calculates all potential runoff from the quarry that the 4" outlet pipe will be expected 
to bear. The pipe should be able to bear a 10 year, 24 hour rainfall event; 
6. Submit a complete reclamation plan showing the placement of erosion control practices (silt fencing, 
diversions), depth of restored topsoil, seeding, and mulching; 
7. Submit a narrative on how the fill will be stabilized in the large drainage way (gully) on both a short and a 
long-term basis; 
8. The spoil banks shall be stabilized with seed or mulch as soon as practical; 
9. The performance bond shall be included with the issuance of the conditional use permit; 
10. The conditional use permit will expire in two years after the issuance date of the conditional use permit. A 
renewal permit will be required at that time for the mineral extraction operation. 

A second to the motion by Peterson, motion carried. 

The sand pit was addressed next. Mr. Knutson said it had been in existence as long as he could remember. 
Pierce County has used it and gotten a permit in 1990 but the permit was not renewed as required. They would 
like to continue to take sand out of pit. Eslinger reviewed his staff report and recommendations and showed the 
plan submitted by the Highway Department showing 5 ft contour intervals. He felt this was adequate to meet 
the topo requirements. Motion by Petaja to approve the conditional use permit based on the recommended 
conditions being met as follows: 

General conditions as listed on the staff report and the following specific conditions: 
1. The sand pit shall not exceed Pierce County Highway Departments original permit area; 
2. All disturbed areas to be restored to a 3: 1 maximum slope; 
3. All disturbed areas to be reclaimed, topsoil, and seeded as soon as practical; 
4. The conditional use permit will expire ·in two years after the issuance date of the conditional use permit. A 
renewal permit will be required at that time if the operation is to remain active. 



A second to the motion by Sjostrom, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on amendment to Land Records Modernization Plan: 
Mark Schroeder explained that he was requesting the plan be amended to add optical imaging which would 
store the Register ofDeeds information on CD for better retrieval and to incorporate more accurate parcel 
boundaries for the parcel base map of the county. He said if these items are included in the plan, they would be 
eligible for grant applications. Motion by Sjostrom to approve amending the Land Records Modernization Plan 
to include optical imaging and coordinate geometry parcel mapping, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for major certified survey map development, Dave Peters, Section 7, 
Maiden Rock Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Dave Peters and Jim Weber were present. They reviewed their map and engineering plan for the site. They 
explained their plans for erosion control. They said all parcels should have suitable areas for septic sites and that 
Art Wegerer is in the process of doing soil reports. Peters reviewed the covenants and said that they had 
changed slightly due to the addition of the definition oflivestock. 

Staff Report - Kleinhans said that the road will be built to state specifications and allowed to settle for one year 
before paving. He questioned where the access road would be. Peters explained the road placement and erosion 
control planned for it. Kleinhans said that this land is in CRP until the year 2000 but Peters said they were in the 
process of getting it withdrawn from that program. Kleinhans said he recommended preliminary approval. 
Motion by Petaja to grant preliminary approval of this land division, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept a.pproyal for major certified survey ma.p development for Daren Edwards, agent 
for Crownhart Farms, Section 29 and 30, Ellsworth Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Daren Edwards was present to explain his proposal. He said it is a 120 acre parcel adjacent to the Village of 
Ellsworth and referred to the map supplied to the committee. He felt the future goals of the village would be 
annexation of this development. He said that the lots would have individual driveways accessing streets. 

Staff report: Eslinger said 8 lots are proposed for the Crownhart farm which lies in an urban expansion area of 
the Village of Ellsworth. He said his concern was with each lot having an individual driveway for road access. 
He felt that congestion could be reduced by shared driveways for lots 1-3 and 6-8 and provided a sketch of the 
proposal. Edwards questioned having an easement to reach other parcels. Eslinger said this proposal should 
locate the road network for future expansion. He said the building sites should maintain setbacks from future 
roads. Motion to by Petaja to approve with conditions listed as follows: 

1. Provide sufficient soil tests indicating the soil conditions on each of the proposed lots; 
2. Provide shared driveway entrances serving lots 1, 2, and 3 and 6, 7, and 8 to limit the number of driveways 
accessing the township road; 
3. Identify areas with greater than 20% grade; 
4. The proposal should locate in concept a suitable road network for future expansion of Village streets and 
utilities; 
5. Maintain building setbacks from the planned location of future roads. 



There was a second to the motion by Sjostrom, motion carried. 

A five-minute recess was taken before the draft plan was discussed. The meeting was called back to order. 

Discuss/take action on Draft Comprehensive Plan: 

Kozak explained that this is not a public hearing so comments would limited to township representatives (CAC) 
members, township officials or County Board representatives. 

Mark Schroeder explained the updated 3 booklets. Said one ofbigger changes was recommending to add a new 
map as a general county land use map. He said this was added for Farmland Preservation participants, so their 
involvement would not be jeopardized. He explained the new map and the different areas on it. He said another 
purpose of the map is to highlight the general development pattern in county to set the stage for detailed 
township maps included in the plan (provided by townships). He said the township maps will be used for 
revising the zoning ordinance and would be the "first cut" of the new zoning map. He said township maps are 
basically the same as those originally submitted although several towns are still considering what to do in terms 
of their town map. His recommendation is to adopt the general county map and adopt township maps as 
recommended by townships. 

Concern was expressed about the environmental designation given some areas on the map and alternate names 
for that area were discussed. Concern was also expressed as to how the designations would impact on those 
involved in Farmland Preservation. The urban expansion areas on the map were also discussed with Mark 
Schroeder explaining that is just the area stipulated by state statute, which one and one-half miles out from the 
corporate limits of the cities and villages. 

Chairperson Kozak said they would start on the text of the revised plan and discuss revisions as needed. The 
booklet was reviewed with revisions indicated. Several persons present expressed concerns over various parts of 
the draft plan. 

Chairperson Kozak said that this draft plan will be discussed again at a Land Management Committee meeting to 
be held on April I 0. It will be the only item on the agenda. 

Motion by Sjostrom to adjourn, second by Petaja. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day of 
April, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 
Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 3-13-96 and 3-27-96 LMC 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Roger 
an~ Roman Peterson and Helen Frank to allow 
recreational use (golf course) in the ag. and business 
zone, located in Section 33 and 34, Oak Grove Township 
and Section 3 and 4, Diamond Bluff Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on unspecified use permit for City 
of River Falls Waste Treatment Plant for sludge 
application in the S-1/2 of the SW-1/4, Section 25, 
T27N, R18W, River Falls Township, on land owned by 
Daral Morrow 

Discussjtake action on final approval of a major 
certified survey map development (Maiden Bluffs), Jim 
Weber, agent for Dave Peters, Section 7, Maiden Rock 
Township 

Discussjtake action on concept approval of a major 
certified survey map development, Bob Sheffers, agent 
for Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on preliminary approval of a major 
certified survey map development (Croix Country), by 
John Dwyer, agent for Don Fluegel, located in the S-1/2 
of the N-1/2, Section 26, Clifton Township plus concept 
approval of a major certified survey map development 
for the N-1/2 of the Sw-1/4 and the NW-1/4 of the SE-
1/4, Section 26, Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on petition by Robert Gilbertson to 
amend the county zoning ordinance to permit two family 
dwellings.in the agriculture district 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

<e Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - Land Management Committee 
April 9, 1996 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, George Petaja, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: April10, 1996- Draft Plan only 
May 1, 1996 
May 15, 1996 

Motion by Petaja to approve the minutes of the 3-13-96 meeting, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present to answer any questions the committee may have had concerning his 
written report. Motion by Petaja to approve the surveyors report, second by Peterson. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Sjostrom to approve the vouchers as listed. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Roger and Roman Peterson and Helen Frank to 
allow recreational use (gold course) in the ag. And business zone, located in Section 33 and 34, 
Oak Grove Township and Section 3 and 4, Diamond Bluff Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. 

Joel Goldstrand, the golf course designer spoke first. He explained and showed the layout of 
course from the large maps he provided. He cited other courses he had designed and introduced 
the people involved in this development. He described the steps taken thus-far including 
meetings with the DNR and county staff and that more meetings are scheduled. He stated they 
are working toward a May start date with the plans to open the course in mid-1997. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the public comment portion of the hearing. 

Tom Lovejoy of the DNR was present and said their concerns are that there is a Class I trout 
stream, eagle roosting sites, and oak savannah's all on the proposed development that could be 
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severely impacted by this project. He said the developers seem to be doing a good job of 
addressing the DNR' s concerns. 

Richard Gorman, an attorney representing the Peterson brothers was present and asked for 
support for this project. 

Being no further comments, the hearing was closed. 

Staff Report: 

Kleinhans reviewed his written report and recommendations. He said that he and consultant 
engineer Mike Tiery had viewed the site. He reviewed Mr. Tierys recommendations. He 
reviewed the requirements of the surety bond. He recommended approval of this conditional use 
permit with the conditions listed in his written report. 

Motion by Petaja to approve the conditional use permit with the conditions recommended: 

General Conditions: 
1. The applicant must complete this project according to the plans submitted. If the applicant 
wishes to make changes in the project the applicant must submit the new plans to the Department 
ofLand Management. The Department ofLand Management must then approve the changes in 
writing before the applicant starts or continues the project. 
2. The applicant is responsible for obtaining any permit or approval required for the project by 
municipal, town or county zoning ordinances or by the U.S. Army Corps ofEngineers before 
starting the project. 
3. The applicant must provide confirmation that the applicant has initiated the permit process 
with all other regulatory agencies. 
4. The applicant must allow access to the project site at any time during the normal business 
hours to any Department ofLand Management employee who is investigating the project's 
construction, operation or maintenance. 
5. The Department ofland Management may change or revoke this permit if the project obstructs 
navigation or becomes detrimental to the public interest. 
6. Accepting this permit and beginning the project means that the applicant has read, understands, 
and agrees to follow all conditions of this permit. 
7. The applicant must keep a copy of this permit at the project site at all times until the project 
has been completed. 
8. The Zoning Administrator shall be notified prior to beginning the project by calling (715) 273-
6747 so that compliance inspections can be made. 
9. If an established conditional use does not continue in conformity with the permit or ordinance, 
the conditional use permit shall be terminated by action of the Land Management Committee. If 
an established use ceases for a period of more than 18 months, the conditional use permit shall 
terminate, and all future activity shall require a new conditional use permit. 

Specific Conditions: 
1. Storm water discharge permit is issued from the state; 



2. Erosion control measures are adequate for stream alignment and grading practices; 
3. The design and location of all irrigation ponds be reviewed and approved prior to installation; 
4 . Grade stabilization structure location and designs approved by the Land Conservation 
Department; 
5. Maintenance area site approved plus high capacity welllocation(s) and approvals granted; 
6. Archeological evidence discovered during excavation will cease activity until evaluation and 
recommendation to the Land Management Committee is approved; 
7. Golf cart lift in the coulee and associated golf cart paths be approved for soil erosion control 
and stability; 
8. Impact to plant and animal species of concern be minimized through course routing design and 
plan; 
9. Approve road design into the project area; 
10. Irrigation network and tiling plans be submitted and approved; 
11. Approval of construction period erosion control measures; 
12. Site plan review for traffic circulation, fencing, lighting, pedestrian, and parking facilities; 
13. Performance bond for site restoration completion if project is not completed by Apri11998; 
14. Approval of operations plan; 
15. Two year conditional use permit for complete gold course construction. 

A second to the motion by Sjostrom, motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on unspecified use permit for City ofRiver Falls Waste Treatment Plant for 
sludge application in the S-1/2 of the Sw-1/4. Section 25, T27N, R18W. River Falls Township, on 
land owned by Daral Morrow: 

Don Gutting was present and explained it is a 50 acre site and they would be hauling all summer, 
about 5 days/month. They will be notifying neighbors prior to spreading. He said that River Falls 
Township approved this, and the city has all necessary permits from the DNR. Kleinhans said that 
since this is an unspecified use, according to the county ordinance it needs approval from both the 
LMC and the Board of Adjustment and he recommended approval. Motion by Petaja to approve 
and send to the Board of Adjustment, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major certified survey ma.p development (:Maiden 
Bluffs), Jim Weber, agent for Dave Peters, Section 7, Maiden Rock Township: 

Dave Peters was present. He said he is working with ASCS to remove the land from CRP and 
will know more later. He felt he had supplied all the information necessary for final approval. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said the fees had been paid, the certified survey maps approved, and he 
recommended approval. Motion by Petaja to grant final approval for the Maiden Bluffs 
development, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval of a mcijor certified survey map development, Bob 
Sheffers, agent for Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak Grove Township: 



Bob Sheffers was present and showed the new map with different lot configuration. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said he felt this was a better proposal and recommended concept approval. 

Motion by Petaja to approve concept approval for Dennis Gagnier, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of a major certified survey map development (Croix 
Country) by Don Fleugel, located in Section 26, Clifton Township: 

Don Fluegel was present and showed a different map than had been submitted to the Dept. of 
Land Management for reviewal. Judy Clement Lee was present and voiced concern about the 
road washing out near her property. Road right of way was discussed. Road access for lots 15-
18 was discussed. Kleinhans suggested a different road configuration for these lots. Schroeder 
said that having less driveways accessing township roads is consistent with what the county has 
approved in the past. Fleugel agreed to changing the road configuration. Kleinhans said for 
preliminary approval they would need covenants, and soil borings for on-site septic systems. 
Fluegel questioned soil boring placement. Kleinhans said those lots in the St. Croix Riverway 
would need approval from the Board of Adjustment. Motion by Petaja to grant concept approval, 
second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on petition by Robert Gilbertson to amend the county zoning ordinance to 
permit two family dwellings in the agriculture district: 

The public hearing on this ordinance amendment was held on March 13 and there was support to 
allow duplexes as a conditional use in the agriculture zone. Townships can be more restrictive 
and not allow them. Kozak said that Ruemmele had contacted her and said that he didn't feel that 
with a new ordinance possibly in the works, that now was a good time to amend the current one. 
Motion by Petaja to send this on to the County Board recommending approval of this ordinance 
amendment to allow duplexes in the ag. zone as a conditional use, second by Sjostrom. Motion 
carried. This will be forwarded to the County Board. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. FEMA floodplain map amendments 
2. B & B in Diamond Bluff 

Motion by Petaja to adjourn, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
'ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

. P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 10th day 
of April, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 

Discuss/take action on Draft Comprehensive Plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 
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:MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee Meeting 
April10, 1996- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: LeRoy Peterson, Ed Sjostrom, Rita Kozak, George Petaja 

Next meeting dates: May 1, 1996 
May 15, 1996 

Chairperson Kozak said that the only order of business for this meeting was to discuss and take action on the 
draft comprehensive plan. She turned the floor over to Mark Schroeder. 

Mark reviewed changes to the text of the plan, some of which were minor changes with two needing further 
explanation and discussion, those being the urban expansion areas and the environmental areas. He explained 
that the urban expansion areas, is a 1-112 mile area around urban areas indicated by the circle on the map and is 
the same as a city or village's extraterritorial area. In areas such as Plum City, a more realistic distance would 
be more like 1/4 mile designated for future expansion. Mark indicated that this circle is just an indicator and that 
individual township maps would be looked at for further delineation of this area. He said the general 
recommendation for these areas would that any development proposal should be judged as to its compatibility 
with future urban growth and the ability to extend services to it. 

The second major change to the legend is eliminating the term environmental areas. The new designation is non
agricultural which includes the major wooded valleys, steep slope areas of the county. According to the County 
Farmland Preservation Plan, as long as more than 50% of the farm falls in the agricultural area, it qualifies for 
Farmland Preservation tax credits. 

Under non-conforming uses, a change was made based on a suggestion from the chairman of the CAC saying 
the committee put a lot ofthought into the original language. Schroeder said that recommendations on non
conforming uses and non-conforming structures were being mixed, therefore the language concerning structures 
was being eliminated, so reference was only made to non-conforming uses. A paragraph will be added on non
conforming structures explaining how they would be handled at the time a new ordinance is written. 

Schroeder briefly explained a few other revisions and updates based on the public hearing. 
He said the township maps will be called "Detailed Plan Maps", although some townships do not have their final 
edits in yet. They are expected by the time this plan gets to the County Board. 
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Chairperson Kozak explained that this was not a public hearing but a few comments would be taken by those in 
attendance. The following asked questions or made comments: 

Dennis Gagnier: Asked if the extra-territorial zone around Prescott would limit anyone living in that area. 
Schroeder said it would not limit development on that land and that 1.5 miles is designated in state statutes as the 
limit that the city can go to in exercising extraterritorial jurisdiction if it so chooses. 

Barry Foy: Is the urban expansion area a circle as indicated on the map? Schroeder said it should go 1.5 miles 
from the boundary edge of the village/city therefore it would be an irregular line, not a circle. 

Jack Luebker: Questioned what the eligibility for Farmland Preservation is again in regard to the map? 
Schroeder explained the criteria included in the Farmland Preservation Plan. 

Dennis Gagnier: Said the people in Farmland Preservation in Madison that he spoke to said that if a farm 
generated $6,000 gross income within a year it can be on any soils. Schroeder explained that the county plan 
stipulated the 50% prime ag soils qualification and that would require more clarification. 

Jack Luebker questioned the home and farm-based occupations in that they some residents with more than one 
business per parcel. He also questioned the light industry district. Schroeder said the particulars on home and 
farm-based businesses would be addressed when the zoning ordinance is revised. Townships would determine 
the zoning of parcels for their own township. 

Dennis Gagnier expressed concerned about feedlots as to what are numbers? Schroeder said that details on 
feedlots also would be determined in the zoning ordinance. 

Shirley Brown, Trenton Twp: Would like to have category added called PP, Private Property. Didn't want to be 
restricted on what she felt she could do with her land. She also questioned the budget of the Department of 
Land Management and wondered if a cost analysis of the cost of this plan was going to be done. 

Marilyn Hayman: Concerned about areas called non-agricultural. Felt it would be wiser to call the whole 
county agricultural as 85% of county is agricultural. She didn't feel that the map in the plan was needed to 
determine Farmland Preservation eligibility. She felt that those non-agricultural areas on the map could support 
agricultural activities such as beekeeping, pasture land, and forestry. 

Frances Ogden: Regarding page 42 concerning sewer and water in residential areas he would like to see "if 
recommended by DILHR or DNR'' added as those are the regulatory agencies over them and are the experts, so 
that political decisions do not enter in. 

Shirley Brown: Asked if the county was going to let people know how they are designating their land? 
Chairperson Kozak said the maps were made by township using the designations they supplied, not the county. 

Dennis Hewitt: Said he was concerned about dams and floodplains. He was worried about DNR participation 
in these environmental or non-agricultural areas. He felt if these terms were used, the DNR would get involved 
in regulating them and he didn't feel that the DNR could be reasoned with. 



Jack Luebker: Said at their township annual meeting a vote was taken and on a vote of 14 to 1 it was decided 
that they don't want all these rules and regulations. Maiden Rock Township is thinking about pulling out of 
zorung. 

Jack Brown: Trenton Township voted against designating land and Bill Schroeder, as Trenton's representative 
on the CAC, put labels on it anyway. Putting labels on privately owned property is wrong. 

John Krings: Union Twp. is not putting any restrictions on their land. He hopes all people in other townships 
know what they are getting into. 

Marilyn Hayman: Question what "reconnaissance of development sites" referred to in regard to preserving 
historical sites? Will this be with or without the owners permission? 

Schroeder said when subdivision plans are submitted they would be checked to see if there are things or areas of 
historical significance included in them. To date it hasn't been a problem with those presenting plans as they 
have wanted to preserve them. 

The discussion was taken back to the committee: 

Petaja questioned what would happen if we took the non-agricultural areas off of the first map and went to all 
agricultural. Schroeder explained this map and its relationship to the Farmland Preservation Plan. He felt the 
map showed physical features and gives a clearer picture as to the resources of the county. Map with 
nonagricultural areas designated does not restrict anything. It is a good introductory map to the features of the 
county. 

Petaja suggested that a language change be made getting rid ofthe environmental language and revise the 
wording. Should include physical uses, etc. but eliminate the environmental language to say that sites will 
reviewed consistent with the ag district or as specified by additional town requirements. 

Petaja also wanted DILHR and DNR input added in regard to sewer and water. 

Motion by Petaja to make the recommended changes and send the plan on to the County Board with the maps 
when they come in with the final township recommendations, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Petaja, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of April, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

7:45 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 3-27-96, 4-9-96, and 4-10-96 

Discussjtake action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Michael and Linda Rhiel, Union 
Township 

Public hearing for conditional use permit to Chris 
and Diane Johnston for a bed and breakfast in the 
residential zone on a parcel located in the SE-1/4 
of the SE-1/4 of Section 13 and in Government Lot 
One, Section 24, T25N, R19W, Diamond Bluff 
Township, W9722 290th Avenue, Hager City 
Discussjtake action on Johnston Conditional Use 
Permit 

Public hearing to amend the Pierce County 
floodplain zoning map concerning parcels of land 
as follows: Victor Langer, Diamond Bluff Twp., 
amending map panel numbers 100C and 125C; Mark c. 
Quayhackx, Diamond Bluff Twp., W9848 290th Avenue, 
Hager City amending map panel number 10oc; Joseph 
Milbauer, W10047 290th Avenue, Hager City amending 
map panel number 100C; Emma R. Fuller, W9293 290th 
Avenue, Hager City, amending map panel 125C; 
Michael & Sue Moldenhauer, W7696 150th Avenue, 
Hager City, amending map panel number 175C. 
Discussjtake action floodplain zoning map 
amendments 

Public hearing for conditional use permit for 
recreational use (temporary use of camping 
trailer) in the R-1 zone by Victor Langer, Diamond 
Bluff Township 
.Discussjtake action on Langer Conditional Use 
Permit 

Discussjtake action on preliminary approval for a 
major certified map development, Jim Weber, agent 
for Charles Huppert, Section 15, Ellsworth Twp 
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Discuss/review status of Trumpeter Valley major 
certified survey map development, Sections 28, 29, 
32, and 33, Oak Grove Township 

Agenda items for future meetings 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
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ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
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pf.B\c£ COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
April24, 1996 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next meeting dates: May 1, 1996 
May 15 
June 5 
June 18 

The minutes of the 4-10-96 LMC were not yet completed. Motion by Ed Sjostrom to approve the minutes of3-
27 and 4-9, second by LeRoy Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Michael and Linda Rhiel, Union Township: 

Staff report- Kleinhans said that he had reviewed the application and that the major portion ofthe farm is in 
prime farmland. They have had their farm under a conservation plan. He recommended approval. 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Peterson to approve the Farmland Preservation Plan for Michael and Linda 
Rhiel, Union Township. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for CU Permit, B & B in R-1 zone, Cris and Diane Johnston, Government Lot 1, Section 24, and 
SE-1/4 ofSE-1/4, Section 13, T25N. R19W, Diamond BluffTownship: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Cris and Diane Johnston were present and 
explained their plans which are to only have one room in their home as a B & B. They have obtained the 
necessary permit from the State of Wisconsin. Their home is located right on the river on the edge of Diamond 
Bluff 

Public comments were opened: Wayne Gilbertson, Diamond BluffTwp.- Said that he is a neighbor and approves 
of the J ohnstons plans. There were no other public comments. 

Staff report - Jim Kleinhans said this B & B had been opened for a short time last summer but closed as soon as 
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4-24-96 LMC - page 2 

they were notified that they needed a CU permit to run it. He said that he had been contacted by a neighbor that 
was concerned that running of the business not be contracted out and that the Johnstons be there to run it. Mrs. 
Johnston said it is required by the state that B & B's must be in your home and must be operated by the owner. 
Kleinhans said that the sanitary system for the dwelling seemed adequate and recommended that the initial CU be 
for 2 years with perhaps ap. extension later. Motion by Sjostrom, second by Peterson to approve this conditional 
use permit for two years to Cris and Diane Johnston to operate a B & Bin the R-1 zone. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing to amend the Pierce County Floodplain Zoning Map for parcels efland owned by Victor Langer, 
Mark C. Quayhackx and Joseph Milbauer and Emma Fuller, Diamond Bluff Township and Michael 
Moldenhauer, Trenton Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the notice as published. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report. He stated that all of the sites in question have been 
surveyed and are above flood elevations. He said this public hearing is just a formality as applicants had satisfied 
requirements ofFEMA to amend the floodplain maps removing their parcels or portions of them from the 
floodplain, so that floodplain insurance is no longer needed. He recommended that the Land Management 
Committee forward a resolution to the Pierce County Board of Supervisors for official action amending portions 
of these floodplain maps. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the meeting to public comments: 

Roger Wentz, Diamond Bluff Township: Questioned why the parcels were so scattered. Kleinhans said that 
only people who had petitioned for a floodplain map amendment by submitting an application to FEMA are 
included. 

Donna Pressure, Diamond Bluff Township: Asked if survey they had done in order to purchase their parcel 
would have enough information for them to be removed from the floodplain. It was explained that surveys 
usually only define the boundaries on a parcel and elevations are needed to determine floodplain. 

Roger Wentz: Asked if this was just new. Kleinhans explained lending institutions getting involved in floodplain 
concerns. 

Joe Milbauer, Diamond BluffTwp: Said when maps were revised in 1994 it placed them in the floodway 
therefore they petitioned for an amendment to remove them. 

Bill Schroeder: Questioned if all applicants had paid $150 to schedule this hearing. They were not required to 
pay a hearing fee. 

Jack Brown, Trenton Township and Shirley Brown Trenton Township: Asked who made the mistake placing 
these people in the floodplain? Thought the county should pay for having all of Diamond Bluff surveyed and 
removed from the floodplain rather than individuals paying. 
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Leonard Pressure, Diamond BluffTwp: Asked how the maps were done differently now. Kleinhans explained 
soils used to be the determining factor and now elevations are used. 

Roger Wentz: Said he felt the county should take care of remapping. 

Bill Fuller, Diamond BluffTwp.: Said the flood of 1993 caused FEMA to redo the maps and they had knocked 
heads with FEMA all summer in an effort to get the map of their parcel amended. 

There were no further public comments. 

There was discussion as to how FEMA could be approached concerning maps showing land being located in the 
floodplain when it clearly is not, and how those maps could be amended without individual parcel owners having 
to petition them individually. The Department of Land Management will try and approach FEMA with 
floodplain concerns. 

Motion by Bill Schroeder to forward floodplain map amendments to the Pierce County Board of Supervisors 
recommending adoption, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for temporary use of camping trailer in the R-1 zone by Victor 
Langer, Diamond BluffTownship: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published . 

Mr. Langer was present and said he was going to do a lot of construction of the duplex himself, ( 2800 sq ft. 
unit, and 1500 sq. ft. unit) and the trailer would only be used for living quarters during construction of :first unit. 
He wanted to locate it there so the site would be more secure. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments: Chris Johnston, Diamond BluffTwp: Questioned if 
someone was going to be living in trailer at all times? Questioned if applicants had seen Joe Mangins trailer as it 
had been trashed and was a terrible mess. 

Roger Wentz, Diamond Bluff Township: Asked about a duplex being an allowable use in the R-1 zone, felt time 
limit should be set for use of trailer so it is out of there by a certain time. 

Mike Carpenter, Diamond BluffTwp: Concerned about effluent and how it would be handled. Langer said there 
was a dumping station in Red Wing where he could dispose of generated waste or he could get a satellite. 

Joe Milbauer, Diamond BluffTwp: Questioned if site is above the floodplain. It is. 

There were no further public comments. 
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Staff report: Kleinhans recommended approval but with travel trailer hooked up to one ofDILHR approved 
septic systems. He said permission can be obtained from DILHR to run the line from the trailer to the septic 
system above ground on a temporary basis. 

Langer said the travel trailer has a holding tank. He said it would be a hardship to hook to the septic system 
prior to building. He felt since he was only going to be there for a few months it shouldn't be a problem. 

Kleinhans felt with two septic systems being installed to serve the duplex, Mr. Langer could connect his travel 
trailer to one of them and eliminate the need to haul the waste somewhere else for dumping or renting a portable 
toilet. 

Motion by Bill Schroeder to approve the CU until January 1, 1997 with Mr. Langer taking care of proper waste 
disposal, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified map development, Jim Weber, agent for Charles 
Huppert, Section 15, Ellsworth Twp.: 

Jim Weber was present and presented the information necessary for preliminary approval. He said there are three 
lots and the soil tests are now done. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said soil tests show that mounds will be needed on all sites, and there are no 
covenants. He recommend preliminary approval. 

Driveway placement to the three lots was discussed. Motion by Sjostrom to grant preliminary approval to this 
major certified map development, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/review status ofTrumpeter Valley maior certified survey map development. Sections 28, 29, 32, and 33, 
Oak Grove Township: 

Terry Pirius was present. Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report on the status of the Trumpeter Valley 
application for preliminary plat approval. He reviewed the requirements that had been met and those things that 
still needed to be done. Each item was discussed individually. 

Preliminary plat approval for this subdivision will be on the May 1 agenda for action. A staff report will be 
available at that time. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
1) Several land divisions 
2) Election of committee vice-chairperson 

Motion by Sjostrom to adjourn, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 



19. ____________________________________________ __ 

20. ____________________________________________ __ 

21. ____________________________________________ __ 

22. ____________________________________________ __ 

23. __ ~------------------------------------------
24. ____________________________________________ __ 
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AGENDA 

JOINT FINANCE & LAND MANAGEMENT MEETING 

April 29, 1996 - 10:00 a.m. 
County Board Room 

Helen Schutten who was commissioned to write_a feasibility study for Optical Imaging 
Grant that is being proposed for Pierce County, will be present to explain the study. 

Adjourn 
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FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

~ 
There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 1st day 
of May, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 4-10-96 and 4-24-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on final approval for major 
certified survey map development, Jim Weber, agent 
for Charles Huppert, Section 15, Ellsworth Twp 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for 
major certified survey map development, Bob 
Sheffers, agent for Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, 
Oak Grove Twp 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major 
certified survey map development for Larry Murphy, 
agent for Norman Moshou, Section 29, Oak Grove Twp 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major 
certified survey map development for Jim Weber, 
agent for Dave Peters, Section 8, Maiden Rock Twp 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval 
for a major certified survey map development for 
Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, Oak Grove Twp 

Discuss/take action on Zoning Administrator job 
description 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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May 1, 1996- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next meeting dates: May 15 
June 5 
June 18 
July 3 
July 16 

There were no minutes ready for approval. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and said his crew had been working in Trimbelle Township, North ofHwy. 10. He 
suggested that a field trip be planned for this summer to show the committee exactly what is being done. Motion 
by Sjostrom to approve surveyors report, second by B. Schroeder, carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 
Motion by Schroeder to approve the vouchers as presented, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for major certified survey map development, Jim Weber, agent for Charles 
Huppert, Section 15, Ellsworth Twp: 
Kleinhans said that the final CSM had been approved by the County Surveyors office. He recommended 
approval. Motion by Peterson, second by Sjostrom to grant final approval for this land division. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for major certified survey map development, Bob Sheffers, agent for 
Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak Grove Twp: 
Bob Sheffers was present. Kleinhans reviewed his staff report stating that the soil reports had been received and 
the erosion control plan was in place. He recommend preliminary approval be granted. Motion to grant 
preliminary approval by B. Schroeder, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major certified survey map development, Larry Murphy, agent for 
Norman Moshou, Section 29, Oak Grove Twp: 

"""""""" 
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Larry Murphy was present and said land is adjacent to Phillips Plastics and exists of approximately 204 acres. He 
explained the map that he had submitted and explained the initial part of the road had been built about 14 years 
ago, with the road to Phillips Plastics constructed more recently. He said the development consists of29lots 
with the largest lots being about 25 acres, and the smallest about 3.5 acres. StaffReport: Kleinhans pointed out 
on the map where there is a culvert needed. He said there was no erosion control when the road was built, there 
are active gully's on Lots 3 & 4, with the rock washed out under the culvert. He wasn't sure that the culverts 
were placed correctly and wanted Soil Conservation to take a look at the site. Soil borings and a copy of the 
covenants would also be needed for preliminary plat approval. Dennis Gagnier of the Oak Grove Township 
board said the board felt an additional culvert was needed. Mr. Moshou was also present and said that they 
planned on doing more work on the road and erosion control. Kleinhans recommended concept plan approval. 
Motion by B. Schroeder to grant concept approval based on road and drainage correction and erosion control, 
second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major certified survey map development. Jim Weber, agent for Dave 
Peters, Section 8, Maiden Rock Twp: 
Dave Peters was present and asking for concept and preliminary approval for one lot. He suggested a permanent 
easement into this lot be recorded prior to final approval. He also had the soil report for this lot. Staff report: 
Kleinhans said that the lot has to either front on 120th St or on a private road created as an outlot. He 
recommended both concept and preliminary approval of this plan. Motion to grant concept and preliminary 
approve by Sjostrom, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for a major certified survey map development for Terry Pirius, 
Trumpeter Valley. Oak Grove Twp: 
Terry Pirius, Frances Ogden, and Robert Mudge were present. Since they had not seen the staff report that was 
sent to the committee, they were given a chance to review it. Response and discussion of the listed 
recommendations are as follows: 

1. Mr. Pirius said there was no disagreement with approval of the proposed parcels determined to be 
buildable based upon septic system limitations as that is in their standard purchase agreements. Two lots 
that are borderline out ofthe 104 can be resolved by creating two larger lots, eliminating the lots, or 
finding suitable area on them for septic systems. Those two lots are not in this year's stage of planning. 

2. Mr. Pirius said he couldn't reach the hydro-geologist that wrote Mark Schroeder recommending casing 
into the Prairie du Chien aquifer but faxed him the drilling reports showing sandstone at 230ft. Felt that 
if the committee was going to create an ordinance that had well restrictions in areas like this, and doing it 
for other subdivisions, he would agree to it. He felt if others are not doing this, he didn't feel he had to. 
Chairperson Kozak said because this is the first development of this size and that subsequent 
developments of this size and located in this type of soil would also be required to do this. Pirius wanted 
to know if the hydrologist came back and said that he didn't feel it was necessary to go that deep, would 
the committee agree to this? M. Schroeder said several other experts in addition to the hydrologist 
would be consulted and the committee decision would be based on the information obtained from them. 
Mr. Pirius felt it will be quite some time to get these expert opinions prior to the first well being drilled. 
M. Schroeder said the preliminary approval included casing to the aquifer. If subsequent information 
showed that wasn't necessary, the committee could change their minds and go with whatever was 
recommended. 

3. · Mr. Pirius said at the Parks Meeting, he felt the Board had agreed to take the money in lieu of parkland 



dedication. He felt the park ordinance said that the land was to be dedicated for the people in the 
development. M. Schroeder said there was a difference in the interpretation of the park ordinance and 
the subdivision ordinance. It was agreed to change the recommendation to "Developer agrees to dedicate 
park land as may be requested by Pierce County", developer will pay park fee and it will be clarified later 
depending on what the county requests in terms of a laand dedication. 

4. Mr. Pirius said that a map will be made indicating where the Indian mounds are located with the lot 
super-imposed on it. M. Schroeder said that set-backs are to be indicated on the map also. The set
back is a minimum of 5 feet from the toe of the mound. Mr. Pirius said that the mounds are outside of 
the treeline and didn't expect that building would be that close to them as houses are to be set back in the 
trees. Mr. Pirius said that he had agreed to try to limit clear-cutting on the faces of the lots to keep a 
screen planting along the bluff edges, which involved setting the house back further to keep major trees. 
He said he is putting more "teeth" in the covenants, and has tried to address the visual aesthetic issues. 

5. Mr. Pirius said the possibility of building a marina is very remote but they do know approximately where 
the road to it would go down the hill. He said it wouldn't be difficult to label it as a future access road 
and to add erosion control measures along it. Mr. Ogden said that erosion control couldn't be indicated 
unless the road was designed. Tom Lovejoy suggested that the road not be developed until other permits 
are obtained. Kleinhans said that recreational trails should also be indicated on the map. Lovejoy said 
there are oak savannahs and prairie habitat within the proposed development that the DNR hoped would 
be protected. He suggested that a recommendation for trail placement be brought back to this committee 
for approval after an in-field inspection is done with the developer and the DNR. He would like Mr. 
Pirius to see where the sensitive areas are and perhaps set them aside for protection. Mr. Pirius said that 
he had agreed to meet with the people from the DNR on site. He requested 30 days in which to come 
back to the committee with a respectable trail map. 

6. Concerning the letter of credit for road construction being submitted, and approved by the Pierce County 
Corporation Counsel prior to the final plat approval, Mr. Pirius said he would agree to a letter of credit 
for the unfinished portion of the road at the time he brings in all ofthe major drawings. He said that prior 
to final he would get an engineering estimate for the unfinished portion and bring in a letter of credit for 
that. 

7. Concerning the preliminary plat being conditionally approved pending state approval of the erosion 
control plans, it was determined that the state had not completed that approval. 

8. Mr. Pirius said that concerning the eagle roost sites, he had agreed to look at that nesting site next winter. 
Mr. Lovejoy said that although the eagle is off of the endangered species list it still needs protection. 

Mr. Lovejoy talked about his meeting with Mr. Pirius and what concerns the DNR had and the progress they had 
made in resolving those issues to alleviate the departments concerns. He said that several had been resolved in 
the covenants written for the development. Mr. Lovejoy said that he had no authority to require these things but 
encourages people to do them and appreciates the work Mr. Pirius has put into resolving them. 

Kleinhans said the six things he sees that need to be addressed are a copy of the final covenants, laying out of the 
trail network and road to the Marina, and the preplanning for sites with archaeological features. He was also 
concerned about lots 37 through 40 having bad soils. Mr. Pirius said 37 and 40 are now outlets as suitable soil 
was found on lots 3 8 and 3 9. 

Mr. Pirius said he would beg for approval this evening on the condition he provide necessary information. B. 
Schroeder questioned the depth of some lots and if there would be enough room to protect the trees, build the 
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house, and have room for the septic system. 

It was pointed out to Mr. Pirius that there were no suitable soils indicated for lots 37 through 40 on the 
information submitted to Jim Kleinhans. Mr. Pirius said this was an oversight and he would get that information 
submitted immediately, although he felt that since he had already agreed not to develop a lot without a septic 
site, it really shouldn't matter. The covenants were discussed. Motion by Peterson to postpone approval until all 
information is in, second by Sjostrom. The items needed for approval were again discussed including the 
mapping of the archaeological features, specifically the mounds. M. Schroeder said this is important so that 
when people come in to obtain their Land Use Permits, they know exactly where the buildable area is on their 
lot. Mr. Pirius said that he agreed to do that after he had obtained preliminary approval so that he didn't have to 
spend thousands of dollars prior to approval. He said he would bring those in with the CSM' s. Mr. Pirius said 
there were a number of mounds, probably 18 or so but a mapper hadn't been sent in as they were going to submit 
that information with the CSM' s. Conditions being attached to preliminary approval were discussed. Mr. Pirius 
said that he would not get final approval if he did not comply with the conditions attached to preliminary 
approval. It was decided that. lots 36-40 would be called unplatted lands. A vote was taken on the motion with 
the motion failing. A recess was taken to review the covenants. 

Reconvened. Motion by Schroeder to grant preliminary approval with the following conditions: 1) covenants be 
incorporated into project, 2) trail maps and rough sketch of the road into the Department ofLand Management 
by Friday, and other things on the list of recommendations in by Friday, second by Sjostrom. The other 
recommendations are: 
1. Approve only the proposed parcels determined to be buildable based upon septic system limitations. 
2. Well construction be cased and grouted to the Prairie du Chien aquifer and submit a map with the 

proposed location of shared wells. 
3. Developer agrees to dedicate park lands as may be requested by Pierce County. 
4. Staff recommends all sites with Indian mounds be preplanned for building and utility locations to assure 

feature preservation. 
5. The developer should indicate a future access road and necessary erosion control measures to the 

Mississippi River for possible docking facility. Corp ofEngineers, Department ofNatural Resources 
permits plus a railroad easement be issued prior to this aspect of the development. 

6. A letter of credit for road construction be submitted and approved by the Pierce County Corporation 
Counsel prior to the final plat approval. 

7. The preliminary plat should be conditionally approved pending state approval of the erosion control 
plans. 

8. Applicant consult with Department ofNatural Resources personnel prior to lot development in the 
vicinity of eagle roost sites. 

It was clarified that the state erosion control plan approval would not be due then. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Zoning Administrator job description: 
It was explained by M. Schroeder that the position of Zoning Administrator was being re-evaluated as a result of 
the reorganization of the department beginning in January. He felt that Griffith had undervalued the position, as 
it is a decision making position which is at the top in responsibility but at the bottom of the pay scale. It was 
decided the description will be amended including some responsibilities that had not been included, and brought 
back to the committee for approval and forwarding to the Personnel committee. 



Agenda items for future meetings: 
1. Public hearing for church parking lot expansion 
2. Rezone in Trenton Twp 
3. More land divisions 

Motion to adjourn by Peterson, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on 
of May, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 4-10-96 and 4-24-96, and 5-1-96 
Election of Vice-Chairperson of Land Management 
Committee 

Public Hearing for conditional use permit to Dale 
Langfoss, agent for Corporation of the Presiding 
Bishop of the Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day 
Saints, to allow for expansion of church and 
church parking lot in the residential (R-1) zone, 
on a parcel located in the SW-1/4 of the SW-1/4, 
Section 1, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township. 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Public Hearing for a rezone request by Kevin 
Severson, agent for Jay Oberg, from agriculture to 
business (B-1), to allow construction and 
operation of retail business ventures (primarily 
convenience grocery and gasoline sales) on a 3.3 
acre parcel located in the sw-1/4 of the NW-1/4, 
Section 2, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township. 
Discussjtake action on rezone request 

Discussjtake action on final plat approval for a 
major subdivision, Jim Weber, agent for Leo 
Karras, South Valley Second Addition, located in 
the SW-1/4 of the SE-1/4, the SE-1/4 of the SE-
1/4, the NW-1/4 of the SE-1/4, and the NE-1/4 of 
the SE-1/4, Section 7, T27N, R18W, River Falls 
Township. 

Discuss/take action on additional RAM for GIS 
computer and plotter 

Discussjtake action on funding request for optical 
imaging grant application 

Discussjtake action on citizen member for Land 
Management Committee 

Discussjtake action on Zoning Administrator 
po~'on description 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Present: Rita Kozak, Ed Sjostrom, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroedd, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting dates: 
June 5 
June 18 
July 3 
July 24 

Motion by Sjostrom, second by Peterson to approve the minutes of April10 and April24, 1996. Motion carried. 

Election of Vice-Chairperson ofLand Management Committee: 

LeRoy Peterson was nominated by Bill Schroeder, second by Ruemmele. Motion to close nominations by B. 
Schroeder, second by Ruemmele. Carried. A unanimous ballot was cast for LeRoy Peterson for Vice
Chairperson of the Land Management Committee. 

Discuss/take action on additional RAM for GIS computer and plotter: 

M. Schroeder reviewed the memo concerning this that was sent to the committee saying there was not enough 
memory to run large plats for display maps. Adding 32 :MB ofRAM to each of plotter and computer would cost 
approximately $1800 and would come from the GIS carryover funds. Motion by Ruemmele to approve addition 
ofthis memory, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for conditional use permit to Dale Langfoss, agent for Corporation of the Presiding Bishop of the 
Church of Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints, to allow for expansion of church and church parking lot in the R-1 
zone, Section 1, Trenton Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Dale Langfoss was present to explain the plans. He 
explained that after the property was surveyed, a few glitches were found, one being that the side yard setback 
should be 50 ft. and currently is only 40 ft. and there is no record that a variance had been issued for the reduced 
setback. Records do not indicate that a conditional use permit had ever been obtained to allow expansion of 
this church back in 1982. He said another area of concern is the size of the parking lot and runoff. He proposed 
that turf-stone be used for the back area of the parking lot which would allow water to seep through. Another 
area of concern was the driveway width in that 24 ft in width is required and the church has two that are 18 and 
22 ft wide. He felt the number o~king lots required in the ordinance did not reflect the downsizing of vehicles 
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in the past years, therefore felt too many were required for the facility. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the public comment portion of the hearing. Don Johnson, Trenton Township 
Chairman said he had heard no objections from anyone on this proposal. Maureen Huppert, Trenton Township 
said she is the neighbor to the north and they do get some drainage on their property when the culvert is plugged 
up but it did not present a great problem in the past. Being no other comments, the public comment portion of 
the hearing was closed. 

Staff report: J. Kleinhans said he felt the parking lot was over-sized based on the ordinance. He said the sanitary 
system should be looked at although the soils are porous and good draining. He had paced off the driveways and 
felt that the wider one was more than 22 :ft and met the terms of the ordinance. He said the non-conforming 
structure because of the side-yard setback was a problem and wasn't sure how the committee should decide how 
to resolve it. He felt it could go to the BOA for a reduced set-back variance but wasn't sure if they would be 
able to prove that it wasn't a self-imposed hardship. M. Schroeder said since Trenton adopted zoning in 1988 it 
wouldn't be a self-imposed hardship. He also felt that without the expansion, they wouldn't have viable use of 
the site for church purposes, thus the hardship. Kleinhans recommended approval providing a decision could be 
reached regarding the side-yard setback. 

Ruemmele felt the setback was the only real problem and would have to be addressed by the Board of 
Adjustment. Motion by Ruemmele to recommend to Board of Adjustment that the Land Management 

· Committee would support this conditional use permit with conditions if the church is able to obtain a variance 
based on hardship. The conditions would be that they determine how to take care of the drainage, and that the 
sanitary system is sufficient as determined by staff Second by Sjostrom, motion carried .. 

Public Hearing for a rezone request by Kevin Severson, agent for Jay Oberg, Ag to B-1, to allow construction 
and operation of retail business ventures in the SW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 2, T24N, R18 W, Trenton 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Kevin Severson was present. He said that he is no 
longer an agent for Jay Oberg as he had purchased the parcel from him. He showed his site plan and explained 
his request. It was determined that the total acreage is 2.84 acres after the right-of-way is removed. 

The public comment portion of the hearing was opened with the following comments: 
Ron Bartels, Thomas and Betz, Trenton Township: Said they had no objections to the proposed use but are 
concerned about the added traffic congestion. There already is a difficult situation at that intersection because of 
their 200+ employees arriving at and leaving work. 
Allen Harding, Trenton Township: Lives on 150th Avenue and concerned about the added traffic congestion. 
Questioned whether any variances will be issued for additional driveway access on Hwy 63. Mr. Severson said 
there is a possibility of a shared driveway with the mini-storage business but that hadn't been approved by the 
state yet. 
Don Johnson, Trenton Town Board Chairman: Said this item may be on their agenda for a future meeting 
depending on what happened tonight. He has heard of little opposition from the area except for the traffic. Said 
they had been working with the DOT on the intersection in question. 
Lee Olson, Trenton Township (property owner directly to the West): Had no objections. 
Being no further comments, that portion of the hearing was closed. 

Staff report: J. Kleinhans said that he had several phone calls from concerned people in the area about the traffic. 



Spoke to DOT and this intersection is one of four marked for improvements but not planned until2001. Mr. 
Peterson from the DOT said he could come down to take a look at it since the use is intensifying. Kleinhans 
said Mr. Severson had indicated that he didn't plan on building immediately but wanted to get the rezone taken 
care of Said his plans were consistent with what is normally found along major highway. Felt this proposal was 
appropriate for the area, and recommended approval. 

Ruemmele wondered if the county highway department had been consulted. Kleinhans said he had checked with 
the DOT instead. Ruemmele questioned if carwash and laundromat was proposed, what would be done with the 
septic? B. Schroeder said if a carwash was proposed it would require a holding tank. 

Motion to send on the County Board with a recommendation to approve the rezone of the parcel from ag. to B-1 
by Ruemmele, 2nd by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for a major subdivision, Jim Weber, agent for Leo Karras, South Valley 
Second Addition, Section 7, River Falls Township: 

Jim Weber was present and said that the plat had been approved by the township and the group that governs the 
ETZ. He said the original was at the state where minor changes could be made. J Kleinhans said all the 
corrections from the original had been included in the revised plat. The drainage issues brought up by Land 
Conservation were discussed. Motion for final plat approval by Rich Ruemmele, second by B. Schroeder. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on funding request for optical imaging grant application: 

M. Schroeder explained that the Register ofDeeds Office is looking to scan documents and put on CD for public 
access. The intent is to apply to the state in July for grant money of about $75,000 for the equipment necessary 
to do this. It's not known if it would be better to have the grant writing done in-house or to contract with 
someone to do it. If the committee approves this request, an RFP would be sent out to get proposals from 
consultants and based on those proposals, the Finance Committee would be gone back to for the application. 
The grant would fund up to 75% of the cost of the equipment. Motion by Peterson to approve the request for 
RFP's to prospective consultants to obtain cost estimates and qualifications to write a grant application for 
optical imaging, second by B. Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on citizen member for Land Management Committee: 
Chairperson Kozak explained process saying the Dick Wilhelm wants the LMC to recommend a person for the 
Land Management Committee from those that submitted letters of interest, with the knowledge that the County 
Board can approve or disapprove of that person. Ruemmele felt that recommendations to the County Board are 
not feasible as they will vote on whomever they want, regardless of recommendations. He suggested that if 
applicants were to make a short presentation it should be in front of the County Board. Since they were the ones 
that wanted applicants, they should do the choosing. He emphasized that the LMC had already made a 
recommendation and the County Board had rejected it. 

It was decided that the applicant letters be forwarded to the County Board and they could take it from there. 

Discuss/take action on Zoning Administrator position description: 

The memo containing approved and amended areas of the position description were reviewed. Motion by B. 



Schroeder to approve the revised description and send back to DMG, second by Sjostrom. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Re-writing of the zoning ordinance 
2. Several land divisions 
3. Conditional Use- temporary hot-mix plant 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele, second by B. Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee 
of June, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 5-1-96 and 5-15-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public Hearing for conditional use permit to Mathy 
Construction, agent for Wieser Concrete for a 
temporary hot mix plant in the Ag Zone, located in 
the NW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 10, Salem 
Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major 
certified survey map development, Bob Sheffers, 
agent for Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak Grove 
Twp 

Discuss/take action on concept and preliminary 
approval of a major certified survey map 
development, Larry Murphy, agent for Gary Huppert, 
Section 21, Ellsworth Twp 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major 
certified survey map development, Dave Peters, 
Section 8, Maiden Rock Twp 

Discuss/take action on clarification of conditions 
attached to preliminary approval for Trumpeter 
Valley Development related to buildable portion of 
lots 

Discuss/take action on consultant assistance for 
zoning ordinance re-write 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major 
certified survey map development, Greg Halling, 
agent for Roman and Roger Peterson, Section 34, 
Oak Grove Twp. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of 
major certified survey map development, Larry 
Murphy, agent for Norman Moshou, Section 29, Oak 
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PIERCE COUNTY L.ANifmNAGEMENT ~1"fE'E :rvfEETING 
June 5, 1996 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Dan Pittman 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Motion by B. Schroeder, second by Peterson to approve the minutes of the 5-1-96 LMC Meeting. Motion 
carried. 

Surveyors Report: 

Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report stating work was continuing in Trimbelle Township 
and maintenance work had been done on CC and Hwy 10. Motion by B. Schroeder, second by Peterson to 
approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Peterson, second by B. Schroeder to approve payment of the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major certified survey map development, Bob Sheffers, agent for 
Dennis Gagnier, Section 18, Oak Grove Township: 

Bob Sheffers and Dennis Gagnier were present. Sheffers said all the CSM' s were reviewed and approved. 
Kleinhans recommended final approval for this development saying that all the necessary information had been 
submitted. Motion by B. Schroeder, second by Peterson to grant final approval for this development. Motion 
carried. 

7:10p.m.- Public Hearing for conditional use permit to Mathy Constructio~ agent for Wieser Concrete for a 
temporary hot mix plant in the Ag Zone, on a parcel located in theNW-1/4 ofthe NW-1/4, Section 10, Salem 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Dick Erickson, Mathy Construction was present. 
He said this plant will be used beginning in mid-August for 4-6 weeks on the Hwy 10 reconstruction project, 
going from County A to Durand. This site at Weisers will be used for halfofthe job, with the plant in 
Durand for the other half There were no public comments. 

Staff report: J. Kleinhans said this is the same site that B. R Aamon had set up a temporary plant. He felt it 
was a well-screened site and close to aggregates that will be needed. He said that Salem Township officials 
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were concerned that township roads may be damaged by the trucks used to haul the asphalt to the highway 
site. Mr. Erickson said that someone from Mathy will meet with the township to resolve those concerns. 
Kleinhans said it was a fairly remote area and recommended approval. Motion by Peterson, second by 
Pittman to approve the CU permit to Mathy Construction for a temporary hot-mix plant for the Hwy 10 
project. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept and prelirninazy approval of a major certified survey map development, Lany 
Murphy, agent for Gaty Huppert, Section 21, Ellsworth Twp.: 

Larry Murphy was present and explained the map consisting of 6.8 acres divided into three lots. 

StaffReport: Kleinhans said that preliminary soil tests had been done, no road construction is involved and 
recommended concept and preliminary approval. Motion by B. Schroeder, second by Pittman to grant both 
concept and preliminary approval for this land division. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major certified survey map development, Dave Peters, Section 8, 
Maiden Rock Township: 

Dave Peters was present and explained his map which created a lot for the financing of his house construction 
and an outlot for private road access. Staff report: Kleinhans said that the CSM had been approved, a soil test 
had been done on the lot, and the outlot was in place. He recommended final approval. Motion to approve 
by B. Schroeder, second by Peterson. 

Discuss/take action on clarification of conditions attached to preliminary approval for Trumpeter Valley 
Development related to buildable portion oflots: 

Terry Pirius was present and showed maps of his development including a map entitled "Indian Mound Map" 
which showed the location of burial mounds, a 5 ft. setback line from the toe of each mound, a radius line 
connecting the midpoints of the mounds, and a tangent line connecting the roadward edges of each mound's 5 
ft setback line. He requested clarification of whether the required building setback line is the radius line, or 
the tangent line, given that there could be as much as a 40ft difference between the two. Frances Ogden 
explained how the maps portrayed the mound locations, radius lines, setback lines and tangent lines. M. 
Schroeder was present to state thet the committees' condition of preliminary plat approval required detailed 
site plans for lots with mounds, including building setbacks from mounds, The committee discussed its 
decision covering the setback from Indian burial mounds in granting preliminary plat approval. Motion by B. 
Schroeder, second by Peterson, that no· construction of any kind, including but not limited to houses, decks, 
patios or any structure, should take place toward the river from the roadside tangent line. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on conce.pt approval for major certified survey map development, Greg Halling, agent for 
Roman and Roger Peterson, Section 34, Oak Grove Township: 

Greg Halling and Mike Olson were present. Halling said in reviewing Kleinhan's staff report he wanted to 
note a couple of items, the first being that the intersection of the proposed road located at the junction oflots 
9, 10 and 21 was designed as it was in an effort to slow traffic down. A more direct traffic flow toward the 
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golf course as Kleinhans suggested, would also increase traffic speed which they didn't want to do. He also 
indicated that there will be horse trails and lots large enough to keep horses but no commercial boarding 
facilities would be allowed. Olson explained the distinction between the Phase I area and the golf course area 
which would fall under the PUD. Phase I is unrelated to the golf course. They plan on starting the PUD 
process soon. 

Staff report: Kleinhans discussed the road layout and felt a couple of the dams would need review by a 
consultant engineer prior to preliminary approval. Some roads have about 20% grades, the state will have to 
issue permits for storm water runoff, and some lot clarification is needed. He felt the owner of lot 17 would 
be liable for the dam located on it. Based on the conditions stated in his staff report, he would recommend 
concept approval with the applicant knowing a lot of work still needs to be done prior to preliminary 
approval. Olson said he wanted to obtain preliminary approval yet this summer as he wants to start road 
construction establishing access during dry weather, preferably the month of August. He said the golf course 
funding should close in July with a completion date for the course in the spring of 1998. Kleinhans said he 
would like Land Conservation to look at this area. Discussion took place concerning lot sizes and 
development size. It was felt that liability and maintenance of the dam needed to be covered in the covenants. 
An adjacent landowner, Mr. Richards, expressed concern about access to his property that may be caused by 
this development. 

Motion by B. Schroeder, second by Pittman to grant concept plan approval with staff recommendations, those 
being that the road and dam design is approved by a registered engineer, the state issues a permit for storm 
water discharge, preliminary soil tests be submitted for sanitary systems prior to preliminary approval, a 
review of the trail system is done as to routes and connections to minimize bisecting lots, and review of the 
development by Land Conservation. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of major certified survey ma.p development, Larry Murphy, agent 
for Norman Moshou, Section 29, Oak Grove Township: 

Larry Murphy and Norman Moshou were present. Murphy review the submitted map explaining the roads 
and which were planned to be dedicated as a town road and which would be remain private. He said it would 
be included in the covenants that all of the 28 lots on the 200+ acres, except for the one 25 acre lot, could not 
be subdivided. There was discussion on easement and cui-de-sacs and one lot being subdivided. Frances 
Ogden was also present and ran through the concerns of the Land Conservation Department and addressed 
the dam, saying the pond created by it had a depth of3-4 feet. It was constructed in 1963 and he had 
obtained the plans for it from the Land Conservation Office. He said it was designed for a 25 year storm for 
drainage area of about 30 acres and was designed larger than the standards required for the last 20 years. He 
felt the trees planted on it didn't affect the integrity of the dam. Lengthy discussion took place regarding trees 
on the dam. 

Staff report: 
Kleinhans said the sign that has been placed advertising lots must be removed as it is not permitted. He also 
said that trees on dams are not an acceptable practice and they should be cut down. He also felt that 
restrictions on unlicensed vehicles should also be included in the covenants, and that he had received soil tests 
showing suitable area for septic systems on all lots. He recommended that the soil erosion control plans be 
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implemented by September. M. Schroeder suggested that if the trees are to remain it could be included in the 
covenants that the maintenance costs for that lot would be higher. Motion by B. Schroeder to grant 
preliminary plan approval with the conditions that the erosion control measures be implemented by 
September, the sign be removed, the trees and stumps on the dam be maintained and language incorporated in 
the covenants for lot 17 indicating that trees on an earthen dam is not a recommended practice, that covenants 
also include unlicensed vehicles, and roads to meet all township approvals, second by LeRoy Peterson. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on consultant assistance for zoning ordinance re-write: 

M. Schroeder explained the proposal which would be to hire Eric Strauss for a fee of$16,000. His 
responsibilities would be to review sections of the ordinance, proposed and write certain sections, ensure that 
the ordinance is legally complete and consistent, and advise the county on zoning options and techniques. 
Thirty-five thousand dollars had been appropriated by the County Board in the 1996 Land Management 
budget for consultant assistance in rewriting the ordinance, anticipating that the entire project would be done 
by a consultant. He was now proposing that a majority of the work be done in-house. He reviewed the 
proposed contract and said upon completion of the re-write it would need County Board approval and felt the 
time frame for that would be about a year. He anticipated several meetings at the township level. Motion by 
B. Schroeder to hire Eric Strauss as a consultant, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Tentative date for dam breach studies meeting with Land Conservation set for July 1. 
2. Rezone from Business to residential. 
3. CU for a tower 
4. CU for church construction, parking, recreation area 

Motion to adjourn by B. Schroeder, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 SANDY LANGER 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 
SOLID WASTE INFORMATION LINE (715) 273-6748 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 18th day 
of June, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 5-15-96 and 6-5-96 

Public Hearing for conditional use permit to 
Laurel Presbyterian Church, agent for Jack Ross 
for a future church, parking area, and 
recreational area in the ag. Zone, on a 4.5 acre 
parcel located in the NE-1/4 of the NE-1/4, 
Section 3, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Public Hearing for conditional use permit for 330 
ft. guyed tower, for U.S. Cellular, agent for 
Lester J. and Joyce J. Hines Family Trust, on a 
parcel located in the SW-1/4 of the SE-01/4, 
Section 12, T25N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discussjtake action on concept approval for a 
major certified survey map development, for A. J. 
Halverson located in the the NW-1/4 of Section 16, 
River Falls Township 

Discussjtake action on final approval of Phase I 
(32 lots), major certified survey map 
development, Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, Oak 
Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on final approval of major 
certified survey map development, Larry Murphy, 
agent for Gary Huppert, Section 21, Ellsworth 
Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major 
certified survey map development (3 lots only), 
Larry Murphy, agent for Norman Moshou, Section 29, 
Oak Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on WI Land Information Board 
Grant Application 
Agenda items for future meetings 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
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Date--:--::::'!1-'~~~~-......~--= 
Minutes - Pierce County Land Management Committee Meeting 
June 18, 1996 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: LeRoy Peterson, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele 

Others present: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, :i3ev Bierbrauer, 
see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00p.m. by Vice-chair Peterson. 

Motion to approve the minutes ofMay 15 by Ruemmele/B.Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Next meeting dates: July 3, July 24, August 7, August 28, and July 1, 1996 with Land 
Conservation. 

M. Schroeder noted that in regard to the WI Land Information Board Grant Application agenda 
item, it will be done in-house. No committee action was needed. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1. Rezone in Hager City. 
2. Ber-Mark Construction progress on relocation is due for reviewal. 
3. Several land divisions are in progress. 

7: 10 p.m. - Public Hearing for conditional use permit to Laurel Presbyterian Church, agent for 
Jack Ross, for future church, parking area, and recreational area in the ag. zone, Section 3, 
Trenton Township: 

Peterson read the meeting notice as published. Jack Ross was present stating his family had 
owned the land since 1870, the church was now expanding and this parcel seems logical place for 
that expansion as it is right across the street. He stated it is currently zoned agricultural and the 
church was anxious to get started. 

Chairperson Peterson opened the hearing for public comments. 
Don Johnson, Trenton Township: Said Trenton Township supports proposal. 
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Perley Anderson, Laurel Presbyterian Church: Said the old church is not currently 
handicapped accessible and needs to be so. 
Joyce Komisar, Trenton Township: Stated the church needs additional parking badly. 

There were no more public comments. 

Staff report: J. Kleinhans said he had worked with Perly Anderson on this and he made Mr. 
Anderson aware of the setbacks required and that the sale is pending issuance of the CU permit. 
Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to recommend approval of this conditional use permit with no 
time-frame for renewal. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major certified survey map development, Lany Murphy, 
agent for Gary Huppert, Section 21, Ellsworth Township: 

Larry Murphy was present and said he felt all the requirements had been met for final approval for 
this 3-lot CSM. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said that the CSM' s had been approved, the fees paid, and he 
recommended approval. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant final approval to this major certified survey map 
development. Motion carried .. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major certified ma.p development (3 lots only), Lany 
Murphy, agent for Norman Moshou, Section 29, Oak Grove Township: 

Larry Murphy was present and explained this 3-lot development which is part of a larger 
development. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said he recommend approval as the CSM had been approved and fees 
paid. Motion to approve by Ruemmele/Pittman. Motion carried. 

7:30p.m.- Public Hearing for conditional use permit for 330ft tower, U.S. Cellular, agent for 
Lester and Joyce Hines Family Trust, Section 12, Trimbelle Township: 

Peterson read the hearing notice as published. Scott VanRoekel ofU.S. Cellular was present. 
He showed a site map and explained the tower was needed to improve cellular service to 
Ellsworth and surrounding areas. He said thirteen acres are required to meet the terms of the 
ordinance that governs towers. He described the site and said the compound area ( approx 7 5 x 
7 5 feet) will be fenced and where the guy points hit the ground will be fenced to protect them 
from tractors. The balance of the 13 will be farmed by the Hines so that less land will be taken 
out of production. When asked about leasing space to others on this tower, he said they do lease 
space on their towers and two companies have shown interest in doing so. 
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The floor was open for public comments: 
William Beebee, adjacent property owner: Asked if tower could be placed anywhere else. He felt 
that perhaps it could sit closer to where the Hines home is located so they could look at it. Felt it 
was a blight on the landscape. Mr. VanRoekel said althouth it could be in other locations within 
about a mile, this location was identified as the primary location where it would work the best. 
Louie Campbell, River Falls Township: Questioned what type of lighting would be on the tower, 
had the neighbors been informed, and could equipment on rented space interfere with tv's or 
electrical? Mr. VanRoekel said it would be dual lit, white during day red at night. Interference is 
forbidden by the FCC so if there is any they are mandated to remedy by means of filters, changing 
the equipment, or not transmitting. 

There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said FAA approval will be required for this tower because of the height 
exceeding 200 feet. The tower will have to be located in the center of this parcel to meet the set
backs required by the ordinance. The sale of the parcel will require a CSM. He recommended 
approval with the following conditions: 1) The FAA grants approval for this location; 2) The 
CSM is approved for this parcel; 3) The tower has red incandescent lighting at night; 4) The 
tower be located in the geographical center of the property to meet the 380 foot setback 
requirement for a 330 foot tower or reduce the tower height to comply with the sideyard setback; 
5) A land use permit is obtained from the county for the tower plus the accessory structure; and 
6) The conditional use permit is for a term of two years. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve the CU permit for US Cellular with the conditions 
outlined by J. Kleinhans. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development, for A J. 
Halverson, located in the NW-114 of Section 16, River Falls Township: 

Frances Ogden and A.J. Halverson were present. They said the concept had been approved by 
River Falls Township and the ETZ board. They explained their map saying it would be five lots 
to start with and may or may not hook on to the next town road. Said the cul-de-sac is planned 
to be temporary but may be permanent based on the feelings of the lot owners. Louis Campbell 
verified that the River Falls Town Board didn't have any problem with this. 

Staff report: Eslinger said he recommended approval of this concept plan. Preliminary soil tests 
show some sites very severe for supporting a septic system. He felt access for lots 1 and 5 should 
be onto the private road. He felt setbacks from private roads should be maintained in case they 
are dedicated to the township. Ogden said he anticipated the house on lot 5 would be on the 
north end of the lot so it seemed more logical to access 840th rather than building the driveway 
3 00 feet up a steep slope so the driveway could access the private road. He also felt the driveway 
to lot 1 would access 840th also. Eslinger said to be consistent with other development plans he 
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would still recommend access onto a private road. L. Campbell said he felt the township rather 
than the county should be making this type of decisions. Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to 
approve this concept plan with the conditions that the developer work with staff on driveway 
placement, soil testing, and proper setbacks. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval ofPhase I (32) lots, melior certified survey map 
development, Teny Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, Oak Grove Township: 

Terry Pirius was present. Kleinhans showed the map with the Indian mound tangents indicated on 
it showing the buildable areas of the lots between the tangent line and the road. M. Schroeder 
said at the closest point to the mound, this tangent line meets the minimum distance required from 
the toe of the mound by state statute. Kleinhans said the soil tests were complete. Wells will be 
cased to the Prairie du Chein aquifer with approximately 1 well per two lots. Motion by 
Ruemmele/B.Schroeder to grant final approval subject to the conditions specified for preliminary 
approval, that erosion control be in place during construction, and the map showing the mound 
tangent line as submitted on 6-18-96 be used as approved. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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JOINT MEETING OF THE PIERCE COUNTY LAND CONSERVATION 
AND LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEES 

Monday, July 1, 1996 
7:00P.M., County Board Room, Ellsworth 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, LeRoy 
Peterson, Tom Bengtson, Bernard Armbruster, Delbert 
Hamilton, Ray Anderson, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder 

COUNTY STAFF PRESENT: Jim Kleinhans, Ruth Stern, Jim 
Christenson, Rod Eslinger, Mark Schroeder, Scott Schoepp 

CONSULTANTS PRESENT: Gary Lepak, DNR, Eau Claire; Dean 
Steines, Ayres Associates, Eau Claire 

Land Management Committee Chair, Rita Kozak, called the 
meeting to order. Committee members reviewed information 
and maps developed on the breach route areas as determined 
by Ayres Associates for the four county-owned watershed dams 
that fall under the provisions of Wisconsin Administrative 
Codes NR 116 and 333. 

Gary Lepak explained that Pierce County has several options 
available for protecting public safety which would satisfy 
DNR requirements below each dam including: 

1) Maintain the current level of zoning below the four 
county-owned dams. Current zoning is to the 100 year 
floodplain no dam in place boundary. This level of zoning 
requires that the dams be upgraded to meet the 1000 year 
rainfall event. 

2) Upgrade the dams and zone to the 100 year floodplain dam 
in place boundary. This level is less restrictive than 
current zoning, however rezoning to this level would 
permanently commit Pierce County to maintaining the four 
dams. 

3) Extend floodplain zoning to the entire breach route area 
below each of the four watershed dams with no upgrading of 
dams needed (except in the case of the Nugget Lake Dam which 
already has development located within the breach route 
area). 

4) Purchase properties located within the breach route 
areas and make them the property of Pierce County. 

Since no development has occurred within the breach route 
areas located below Plum Creek Structures #3 and #19 or 
below Bay City Structure #1, staff and consultants 
recommended that county floodplain zoning be amended to 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 3rd day 
of July, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

1.. 

3 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 
Approve minutes of 6-5-96 and 6-18-96 

Public Hearing for rezone request, Business (B-1) 
to Residential (R) to John and Connie Juenemann, 
agent for Gary and Lynn Kells, to allow 
construction of a home on a parcel located in the 
NW-1/4 of the NW-1/4, Section 2, Original Plat, 
Village of Hager City, Lot 1, Blk 7, T24N, R18W, 
Trenton Township, Pierce County, WI 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on operation status of a 
business in the ag. zone, Mark Larson, Ber-Mark 
Excavating, on a parcel located in the NW-1/4 of 
the NW-1/4, Section 22, T27N, R19W, Clifton 
Township 

Discussjtake action on Home and Farm Based 
Occupation amendment to Chapter 18 of Pierce 
County Code 

Discuss/take action on Light Industry zoning 
district classification to Chapter 18 of Pierce 
County Code 

Agenda items for future meetings 
·: a 

/ 
' .. 
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Date 7/3l(1b . 
PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
July 3, 1996 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Richard Ruemmele, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Also Present: Robert Sheffers, Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Mark Schroeder, others (see sign-up 
sheet). 

R. Kozak called the meeting to order at 7:00PM. 

Next Meeting Dates: July 24, August 7, August 28, September 10, September 25. 

Surveyor's Report: Bob Sheffers gave a verbal report about recent activity in maintaining section 
comers. No action taken by the committee. 

Vouchers: Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve payment. Motion carried. 

Minutes of June 5, 1996 Meeting: Motion by B. Schroeder /Pittman to approve. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for rezone request, Business (B-1) to Residential (R) to John and Connie 
Juenemann, agent for Gary and Lynn Kells to allow construction of a home in Section 2, Trenton 
Township: 

R. Kozak opened the public hearing at 7:10PM and read the hearing notice. John and Connie 
Juenemann were present to state their request for rezoning a lot in Hager City from B-1 Business 
to R-1 Residential to construct a house. They stated that the lot is vacant, and most surrounding 
property is presently residential. Larry Maxwell, Trenton, asked several questions about the size 
of the lot and if it constituted a building site. He asked if there were any special setbacks required 
from the adjacent propane tanks (no). There were no other public comments. 

Staff report: Rod Eslinger presented the staff report and recommended approval of the petition. 
He noted that the lot is part of a residential subdivision and is recommended for residential use in 
the Land Management Plan. He stated that any residence would have to meet the sideyard and 
setback requirements in the R-1 district, and that the buildable area of the lot is very limited. Total 
lot area is only .26 acres. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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R. Ruemmele stated that a rezoning to R-1 does not guarantee that the lot is buildable for a 
residence because it is substandard in size. Once application for sanitary and land use permits is 
made, it may be determined that variances will be required. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to recommend approval of the rezoning to the County Board. 
Motion carried. 

Status ofBer-Mark Excavating, Clifton Township: Kozak stated that Ber-Mark has been 
operating an excavating business in violation of the county ordinance. In November 1995 the 
committee established a July 1996 deadline for the business to be moved. At that time Ber-Mark 
stated its intent to construct a new building in River Falls and move the business there. The 
purpose of the agenda item is to review compliance with the committee's deadline. 

Mark Larson was present to update the committee on the status of his new building in River Falls 
and the potential date for moving his business from its present 1 090th Street location. He stated 
that he still needs HV AC plan approval from the state (plans submitted), and must do some final 
landscaping. Otherwise the building is complete. He was unaware of when HV AC approval would 
be complete. Steve Gibbs, attorney for Mr. Larson, was present to request elimination of any 
deadline for moving the business. He said that moving would result in loss of profits and that 
requiring a move was selective enforcement by the county. He threatened federal lawsuit if the 
committee compelled Ber-Mark to move. 

Staff report by Jim Kleinhans. Kleinhans reported that a small amount of dirt and gravel was 
stockpiled on the property--determined to be for Mr. Larson's personal use in landscaping his 
property. Otherwise, the only issue was the committee's previous directive to move the business 
by July, 1996 or enforcement action would commence. 

Kozak allowed public comments. Rodney Filkins, Clifton, stated that the business is noisy, 
diminishes surrounding property values, and is in violation of the ordinance. Leo Lurt, Clifton, 
said that there had been seven complainants regarding the property, and that the operation his 
noisy and should be moved. Debra Lurt, Clifton, said that neighbors rely on the zoning ordinance 
to protect their property values, and that the business is in violation of the ordinance and should 
be moved. She said that the trucking presents a safety issue for the neighborhood. Comments 
were closed. 

Peterson clarified that the Town of Clifton had granted a two year conditional use permit in 
November 1995, at which time the town wanted the business to be moved. 

Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to require that the excavating business cease operations on 1 090th 
Street when the new building in River Falls is ready, but no later than October 1997. 

There was discussion about the length of time allowed to make the move. 
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Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to amend previous motion to require the business to move by 
October 1996. Motion amended by Ruemmele/Pittman to December 31, f996. Motion carried. 

Kozak called the question on the original motion as amended to December 31, 1996. Motion 
carried. 

Home and Farm Based Occupations: 

M. Schroeder presented the report on amending the Home and Farm Based Occupation section of 
the ordinance to reduce required lot size from 5 to 2 acres. M. Schroeder stated that there should 
be three classes of home occupations: those that should be allowed in any residence as a matter of 
right, those that take place in an accessory building and should have a larger lot, and those that 
involve activities which should require conditional use permits. The proposed change in front of 
the committee establishes only one class which is too restrictive for some uses, and too lenient for 
others. 

The committee discussed whether to go forward with the proposed amendment, or to do a more 
complete rewrite of the home occupation section of the ordinance. 

Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to return the amendment to department staff for a rewrite to 
include all three classes of home occupations, and to bring the revised amendment back to 
committee at an early date. Motion carried 3-1. 

Light Industry Amendment to Ordinance: 

M. Schroeder presented the proposed text change to add aL-I Light Industry district to the 
ordinance. He recommended that the reference to site plan review be removed from the 
amendment since site plan review is not part of the existing ordinance. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to recommend approval of the proposed amendment to 
County Board, with site plan review deleted. Motion carried. 

Future agenda items: several items were noted. 

Motion to Adjourn by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder. The meeting adjourned at 8:35PM. 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Mark Schroeder, 
Administrator 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of July, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, 
Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

7:30 p.m. -

7:45 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-18-96 and 7-3-96 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Chad Blodgett, Sections 34 and 35, 
El Paso Township 

Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit, Ed 
Kraemer & Sons, agent for Don Miller for non
metalic mineral mining (limestone quarry) on a 
parcel of land located in Sections 3 and 10, 
Spring Lake Township, Pierce County, WI 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit, Robert 
Gilbertson for a duplex in the Ag. Zone, Section 
4, Hartland Township, Pierce County, WI 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Public Hearing to amend the Pierce County 
floodplain zoning map for a portion of a parcel 
owned by Chris Perkins, Section 1, Trenton 
Township, Pierce County, WI 
Discussjtake action on floodplain map amendment 

Discussjtake action on final approval of major 
certified survey map development, Jim Weber, agent 
for Lionel Industries, Sections 22 and 23, Oak 
Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval of major 
certified survey map development, Larry Murphy, 
agent for Norman Moshou, Section 29, Oak Grove 
Township 

Discussjtake action on Wisconsin Land Information 
Board grant application 

Discussjtake action on outline for comprehensive 
revision to Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code 

Ag~items for future meetings 
CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Minutes - Pierce County Land Management Committee Meeting 
July 24, 1996- 7:00p.m. -County Board Room 
Courthouse Ellsworth 

Present: LeRoy Peterson, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, Dan Pittman. 

Also present: Rod Eslinger, James Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Eric Strauss and others, see sign
up list. 

LeRoy Peterson called the meeting to order at 7:00PM in the County Board Room. 

Next meeting dates: August 7, August 28, September 10, and September 25. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve minutes of June 18, 1996 meeting. Motion carried. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Pittman to approve minutes of July 3, 1996 meeting. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #1- Farmland Preservation Agreement for Chad Blodgett, Sections 34 and 35, El Paso Township. 
J. Kleinhans reported that the agreement is for 10 years, and the proposal is consistent with the Farmland 
Preservation Plan. He informed the committee that the land has a conservation plan, and is recommended for 
approval by the Land Conservation Committee. He recommended committee approval. 

Motion by R. Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to recommend approval of the farmland preservation agreement for the 
Chad Blodgett property and to forward the recommendation to the County Board of Supervisors. Motion 
carried. 

Agenda Item #2 - Public Hearing for Conditional Use Permit for Edward Kraemer & Sons on Don Miller 
Property for non-metallic mineral mining Sections 3 and 10, Spring Lake Township. 
L. Peterson read the public notice and opened the public hearing. Roger Osegard, Superintendent for Kraemer 
and Sons presented the operating plan and requested approval of the Conditional Use Permit. He stated that 
approximately 6,000 yards of crushed limestone will be removed per year, and that the company has improved 
run-off control to prevent pollution of Cady Creek. There were no other public comments. 

R. Eslinger presented the staff report. He recommended approval with a number of conditions. There was 
discussion about security fencing along the quarry head wall to prevent trespass as well as possible realignment 
of the town road when quarrying is complete. 

Motion by R. Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve the Conditional Use Permit with the following conditions: 1) 
the operator shall submit a drainage plan indicating where surface water will be diverted around the working area 
of the quarry to the retention ar~ed indicate on the plan where all erosion control measures will be sited, 2) the 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
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operator shall submit the elevation of the quany floor, 3) the operator shall install a 6' woven wire security fence 
along the upper bench area to prevent trespass and provide a safety buffer to the top of the high wall along 850th 
Avenue, 4) operating hours for crushing and processing shall be limited to 6:00AM to 10:00 PM Monday 
through Saturday, 5) dust controls as described in the application shall be used during crushing and processing 
operations, 6) all residents affected shall be notified in advance of blasting, 7) the spoil banks shall be stabilized 
with seed or mulch as soon as practical, 8) the quany shall be restored according to the reclamation plan upon 
depletion, 9) a performance bond shall be submitted prior to issuance of the CUP, and 10) the permit shall expire 
in two years and renewal shall be required for operation of the quany beyond that time. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #3 - Public hearing for conditional use permit for Robert Gilbertson for a duplex in the A district , 
Section 4, Hartland Township. 
L. Peterson read the public notice and opened the hearing. Susan Huppert was present to represent Gilbertson. 
She is the proposed manager for the duplex while the Gilbertsons are out of the country for an extended time. 
Ms. Huppert requested approval of the conditional use. Alvin Pearson, neighbor, supported the request. Dave 
Esterby, Hartland Town Chairman, reported that the town board supports the proposal. David and Linda 
Johnson, neighbors noted their concerns that the duplex was constructed without a permit, that past tenants were 
disruptive in the neighborhood, and questioned how many people were permitted to occupy the building. There 
were no other comments. 

J. Kleinhans presented the staff report. He recommended approval only after a management plan and building 
inspection were provided. He noted that the condition of the interior and construction methods were unknown. 
There was discussion about how the property would be managed in the owner's absence, whether the structure 
was up to code, and whether the septic system was sufficient to accommodate two families. 

Motion by R. Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to table the request until the owner's agent could provide a management 
plan and have a licensed building inspector make a report on the building's condition. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #4- Public hearing to rezone a portion of the Chris Perkins property, Trenton Township, from 
Floodplain to Agricultural. 
L. Peterson read the public notice and opened the hearing. Mr. Perkins informed the committee that he submitted 
survey information to FEMA and received a letter of map amendment indicating that the portion of the property 
where his present mobile home is located is out of the floodplain. He is proposing to construct a new residence 
adjacent to the mobile home site, and at a higher elevation on the property. There were no other public 
comments. 

J. Kleinhans presented the staff report. He stated that the owner was pursuing a Conditional Letter of Map 
Amendment (CLOMA) to verify that the new building site is also out of the floodplain. He recommended 
approval once the CLOMA is issued by FEMA. The committee discussed FEMA' s approval. 

Motion by R. Ruemmele/D. Pittman to recommend to the County Board that all portions of the Chris Perkins 
property lying above the 690' floodplain elevation be rezoned from Floodplain to Agriculture. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #5 - Final approval of major certified survey map development for Lionel Industries, Sections 22 
and 23, Oak Grove Township. 
R. Eslinger presented the staff report. He recommended conditional final approval with the stipulation that all 
erosion control measures required during preliminary be installed. He reported that some preventative measures, 
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including a detention pond and silt fencing have not been installed as required. 

Motion by R. Ruemmele/D. Pittman to grant conditional final approval for the 27lot major certified survey 
development for Lionel Industries, with the stipulation that all erosion control measures are installed prior to 
recording the lots. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #6- Final approval of major certified survey map development for Norman Moshou, Section 29, 
Oak Grove Township: 
Norman Moshou, owner, reported that all conditions specified in preliminary approval have been complied with 
and requested final approval. 

R. Eslinger presented the staff report. He confirmed that the project complies with all conditions. However, he 
noted that a sign promoting the development is located in the road right-of-way and does not have a permit. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/R. Ruemmele to grant conditional final approval for the major certified survey 
development for Norman Moshou, with the stipulation that the sign be removed or a permit obtained prior to 
recording the lots. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #7 - Wisconsin Land Information Board grant application. 
M. Schroeder requested committee approval to submit an application for a $100,000 grant to the Wisconsin 
Land Information Board for GIS related projects. He noted that the County Board of Supervisors approved the 
application on July 23, 1996. A copy of the application was circulated. 

Motion by R. Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve submission of the application to the Wisconsin Land 
Information Board. Motion carried. 

Agenda Item #8 - Outline for revision of Chapter 18 (Zoning Code) 
Eric Strauss, consultant to Pierce County, presented an outline forthe revision and explained the major points 
where the proposed new code will differ from the existing code. The major changes will include: new districts to 
be based on the Land Management Plan, a simplified table of permitted uses, a simplified Planned Unit 
Development section, cluster housing options, a minimum open space requirement, particular use standards to 
reduce CUP's, expanded home occupations, updated parking and loading standards, relaxed non-conforming 
structures and uses requirements, the use of targeted zoning, and updated administrative procedures. He 
explained why some zoning practices will not be included in the ordinance. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/D. Pittman to approve the outline for revising Chapter 18 as presented. Motion carried. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:10PM. 

Respectfully submitted by Mark Schroeder 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 7th day 
of August, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 
Approve minutes of 7-24-96 

Discuss/take action on Trenton Township industrial 
site: review covenants and proposed land sale 
procedure 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for 
major certified survey map development, Alvin 
Rehder, Landstar Group Inc., agent for Roman and 
Roger Peterson, Section 34, Oak Grove Township 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee 
August 7, 1996- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Rich Ruemmele, LeRoy Peterson, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Bill Warner, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer, (see attached list) 

Next Meeting Dates: August 28 
September 10 
September 25 
October 8 
October 29 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was not present. His written report was reviewed. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Peterson to approve the report as submitted. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Peterson/B. Schroeder to approve as listed. Motion carried. 

Approve Minutes of7-24-96 Meeting: B. Schroeder questioned condition #3 on the Miller Quarry Conditional 
Use Permit. Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder that the minutes be approved with the following amendment: 
CU permit for Miller Quarry was approved with the conditions listed except for #3 which was amended to read 
that the existing fence would be used and the fence issue revisited when the CU permit is up for renewal. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Trenton Township industrial site: Review covenants and proposed land sale procedure
Bill Warner: 

Bill Warner was present. He reviewed the information sent to the committee explaining the county-owned land 
in Trenton Township, near the hot-mix plant, that could be developed as a future industrial site. There is 
approximately 11 acres zoned Industrial. The Industrial Development Committee's objectives in developing this 
site is in creating additional local employment opportunities that provide good wages and benefits to workers, 
diversifying the local economy, and generating additional tax base in the County. It was felt that this was a 
desirable area for industrial development and making sites available with covenants in place would allow for 
more orderly development. Mr. Warner discussed the memorandum of understanding between the Industrial 
Development and the County Highway Department. He felt the Highway Department would want assurance that 
they won't be encumbered by new industries near the hot-mix plant. He said the covenants are fairly standard 
with those found in many industrial parks although they may be tighter in some areas and looser in others. He 
felt the MOU and covenants should be reviewed by Corporation Counsel. The Land Management Committee 
expressed support for this project. Mr. Warner concluded saying he will continue working on the draft 
covenants and expects final County Board approval of this prior to his leaving his current position. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Discuss/take action on preliminruy approval for major certified survey map development, Landstar Group Inc., 
agent for Roger and Roman Peterson, Section 34, Oak Grove Township: 

Greg Halling, Mike Olson and John Ryan were present. Mr. Olson said that concept approval was obtained 
about six weeks ago. He showed the map saying the basic alignment is similar to the concept plan although the 
number oflots increased from 30 to 34. He explained they are all horse/hobby type lots with 3-rail vinyl-type 
fencing on either side of the road. All the lots are 3 acres or larger with a common area for the tenants. He said 
the covenants had been submitted for corporation counsel review but he hadn't heard anything back yet. He said 
the fence and pond areas will be maintained by the homeowners association. The traffic pattern, traffic flow, and 
roads were discussed. He briefly explained some of the covenants including the fact that the number ofhorses 
per lot will be limited with grazing area being the determining factor. Twenty lots could have 1-3 horses, with 
those beyond the intersection not having any. He said language in the covenants prohibits commercial use of the 
property. 

The entrance monumentation, consisting of evergreens and outcroppings, was discussed. The homeowners 
association would be responsibile for maintenance of the entrance and monumentation. 

Staff report: 

Rod Eslinger reviewed his written report. He said it is proposed that the wells be extended to the Jordan 
Sandstone aquifer with casing and grouting down to this aquifer and shared wells should be used wherever 
possible. Mr. Olson said he wanted to limit the number of wells but didn't feel shared wells would be feasible 
because of the size of the lots and the bedrock. He felt shared wells would be more feasible in the PUD area of 
the development where the lots are smaller. Mr. Eslinger said that the applicant is proposing to install three 
ponds in the development that have been designed to withstand a 100 year storm but no state permit is needed 
because they are less than-25ft deep and have a watershed less than 50 acres. He said the covenants and any 
revisions to them still have to be reviewed and the bond issue needs to be clarified with the bonding company and 
corporation counsel. The soil tests indicate mostly mounds will be needed due to bedrock. He felt everything 
needed had been provided. 

The parkland dedication fee and land in lieu of the fee was discussed. Eslinger recommended approval of this 
preliminary plan for a Major Certified Survey Map development for 34 lots with the following conditions: 

<D County reserves the option to take park land dedication fee. 
<2) Traffic control signs on the minor streets that bisect with the collector street. 

® The covenants be approved by Corporation Counsel. The covenants were being revised at the time the 
staff report was being prepared. 

® The performance bond for the road development be submitted prior to commencing road 
construction. 

@ The erosion control measures installed according to WPDES permit. 

® When feasible, wells will be shared by adjacent lots. The wells will be cased and grouted down to the Prairie 
du Chien aquifer as per WI Adm. Code NR 812. 
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(J) Developers will need to provide an easement on Lot 1 for ingress and egress onto the private road (Diamond 
Bluff Trail). 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to grant preliminary approval including recommended staff conditions. 
Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

- Conditional use permit for Dairyland Power tower 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 28th day 
of August, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

7:10 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 8-7-96 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to 
Dairyland Power Cooperative, agent for NSP, for 
construction of a 79 foot wooden communication 
tower in the agricultural zone, located in the SW-
1/4 of the SE-1/4, Section 24, T26N, R16W, El Paso 
Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Discussjtake action on preliminary approval for a 
major certified survey map, Cedar Corporation, 
agent for Don Fluegel, Section 26, Clifton 
Township 

Discussjtake action on Dam Breach Study for four 
watershed dams located in Pierce county 

Discussjtake action on proposed ordinance revision 
for Farm and Home-Based Businesses 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code 

Discussjtake action on refilling Land Management 
Specialist position 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
August 28, 1996 -7:00p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Dan Pittman, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attendance list 

Next meeting dates: September 10, September 25, October 8, October 29 

Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approve the minutes of 8-7-96. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Dairyland Power Cooperative, agent for NSP, for 
construction of a 79 foot wooden communication tower in the Ag. Zone, located in the SW-1/4 
ofthe SE-1/4, Section 24, T26N, R16W, El Paso Township: 

Jim Kleinhans read the hearing notice as published. Curt Childs ofDairyland Power was present 
and explained their proposaL He said they were proposing to erect a 90 foot wooden pole of 
which eleven feet will be set in the ground, with a 40 inch horizontal antenna on top, to be located 
on an existing NSP substation site. 

Kleinhans said this tower had already been addressed by the Board of Adjustment for a set-back 
variance, which was granted. The location was modified at the BOA meeting so that the 
proposed placement is now 110 feet from the centerline ofthe road and 50 feet from the north lot 
line, with a 35 foot fall easement on the adjoining parceL He said that the chairman ofEl Paso 
Township, Pat Harrington, was at the BOA meeting supporting this site and that there were no 
others at that meeting objecting to this proposaL 

There were no public comments concerning this issue. Kleinhans recommended approval of this 
conditional use permit with the following conditions: 

- Allow co-location for other interested tower applicants ifDairyland Power determines 
the site is suitable 

- Conditional use permit is renewed in two years 
-The tower is permitted on the parcel where the BOA granted a variance 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to grant the conditional use permit with the conditions stipulated 
by staff Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map, Cedar Corporation, 
agent for Don Fluegel, Section 26, Clifton Township: 

Don and Joan Fluegel and Brian Amudson of Cedar Corp. were present. Mr. Fluegel reviewed 
the map of the development saying that what had changed on the map since concept approval was 
there are now only two access points from 1250th rather than the original4 and that there was 
now only one cul-de-sac rather than two. Judy Clement-Lee, an adjacent landowner to Outlot A, 

was present and concerned about her privacy as she feared river access would be at that site. Mr. 
Fluegel assured her that access was planned for the south side of Outlot A and that no motorized 
vehicles would be allowed in the area. The fate of the road that Hiltgens use to get to their 
property will have to be decided at the Board of Adjustment meeting on September 10. D. 
Fleugel said that an easement has been provided to the Hiltgens and Fleugels in their deeds. 

StaffReport- J. Kleinhans said that Corporation Counsel had reviewed the covenants but still 
needed to review the letter of credit for road construction when it is ready. He addressed the sign 
requirements from Title 18 that would apply to any monuments that they are planning on erecting. 
Lengthy discussion ensued on various aspects of this development. Motion by B. 
Schroeder/Pittman to approve the preliminary Croix County Certified Survey Map Development 
based on staff recommendations that Board of Adjustment grants approval for that portion of the 
land division in the St. Croix Riverway, the performance bond for this project be approved by 
Corporation Counsel, and that there would be only two access points onto 1250th. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Dam Breach Study for four watershed dams located in Pierce County: 

Because there was conflicting data from FEMA and Ayres concerning floodplain boundaries, 
Kleinhans suggested that this agenda item be tabled until we receive program guidance from Gary 
Lepak of the DNR. Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to table until a later date. 

Discuss/take action on proposed ordinance revision for Farm and Home-Based Businesses: 

M. Schroeder reviewed his written report which outlined the proposed changes to the Farm and 
Home-Based Business portion of Title 18. He explained the three levels of permits and what was 
required for each. He said levels 1 and 2 would just be over-the-counter permits, and level 3 
would be a conditional use permit. B. Schroeder suggested that Level 3 square-footage for a 
business operated in an accessory building should be increased from 3,000 sq ft to 5,000 sq ft and 
that the number of employees not residing on the site be increased from 4 to 8 persons. 
Discussion ensued regarding reworking Level 2 item k and that it read "Only finished consumer 
goods that have been produced in connection with a home business and products accessory to 
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such goods may be offered for sale". 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to make discussed revisions which were: 1) In level3 increased 
square footage for a business operated in an accessory building to 5,000 sq ft; 2) in level3 
increased the number of employees not residing on the site to 8; 3) in level 2 change (k) to read 
"Only finished consumer goods that have been produced in connection with a home business and 
products accessory to such goods, may be offered for sale". Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to Chapter 18 ofthe Pierce County Code: 

M. Schroeder explained this agenda item will not need to be addressed tonight. Eric Strauss will 

be at both of the LMC meetings in September to discuss/explain the proposed revisions to 
Chapter 18. 

Discuss/take action on refilling Land Management specialist position: 

M. Schroeder said the Personnel Committee had granted the Land Management Specialist a leave 
of absence from September 2 to November 11, therefore the position would not be vacated. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to grant the leave of absence as prescribed by the Personnel 
Committee. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

1) Chapter 18 revisions 
2) Stan Boles Subdivision in Oak Grove Township 
3) CU for a duplex in the ag zone, Hartland Township 

Motion by Pittman!B. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 10th day 
of September, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 8-28-96 

Discussjtake action on tabled Robert Gilbertson 
conditional use permit to allow a duplex in the 
ag. zone, Section 4, Hartland Township 

Discussjtake action on concept approval for a 
major certified survey map development, Bob 
Sheffers, agent for Stan Boles, Sections 13 and 
24, Oak Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Y LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 10, 1996- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Rod Eslinger, Mark Schroeder, Eric Strauss, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: September 25 
October 8 
October 29 
November6 
November 18 

Motion by Peterson/B. Schroeder to approve the minutes of 8-8-96. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present and said he had no written report. He said that he 
had been contacted by the DOT about getting some comers set for a highway project in Rock 
Elm and Spring Lake Townships. Sheffers told them that the county has expended its surveying 
budget so there were no county funds to do this. The DOT said that they would approach the 
state but felt that the state would reimburse the county for this work. About 16 comers need to 
be set but more will have to be set to accomplish the 16 that are needed. Mr. Sheffers 
recommended that the county take advantage of the state paying for getting this work done. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the surveyors recommendation pending verification 
that the DOT pays for it. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on tabled Robert Gilbertson conditional use permit to allow a duplex in the 
ag. zone, Section 4, Hartland Township: 

Susan Huppert was present to represent the Gilbertson's as they are in Africa. Discussion ensued 
regarding the items that the building inspector had reported needed fixing/change. The fact that 
the septic system is sized to serve four bedrooms and that there are five bedrooms in the duplex 
was discussed. Neighbors Dave and Linda Johnson expressed their concerns with the duplex 
including the management plan and what would happen in the event that the conditional use 
permit is granted and management plan is not followed. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Staff Report: Rod Eslinger reviewed Jim Kleinhans' staff report. He felt that the four bedroom 
septic system will need to be upgraded to support this five bedroom structure. Kleinhans 
recommended that the Land Management Committee continue to table this until the necessary 
improvements are completed to bring this structure up to code. Susan Huppert questioned the 
possibility of just renting each apartment as two bedroom and converting the fifth bedroom into 
another use. It was decided to continue to table this matter until the problem with the septic 
system being undersized is resolved. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development, Bob 
Sheffers, agent for Stan Boles, Sections 13 and 24, Oak Grove Township: 

Bob Sheffers was present. He said this development contains 64lots, all3-6 acres in size, no cui
de-sacs, and accessed by 1240th and 1220th streets. There is a good building pad on all of the 
lots, some having a good view of the river. 

Staff report: Eslinger recommended concept approval noting that additional information needed 
for preliminary approval would be soil tests, general erosion control permit from the state, 
engineering plans for gully head stabilization, a letter of credit for road construction, and 
information concerning future access to other roads. 

Motion to approve based on staff recommendations by Ruemmele/Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code: 

Eric Strauss was present. He said that he will be at the September 25 meeting with a full draft. 
He reviewed/discussed the "Table ofUses" as a tool to simplify using the ordinance. Discussion 
took place on the following areas: 1) adding sewered industrial and sewered residential districts; 
2) mixed uses could be allowed such as a small amount of commercial in an industrial zone; 
number of animals per acre and conditional use permits for extensive ag uses; 3) accessory and 
temporary uses and the fact that the goal was to try to decrease the number of accessory uses that 
needed a permit. The dimensional requirements table was reviewed. 

Discuss/take action on Land Management budget for 1997 and the six year capital improvement 
plan: 

Bob Sheffers proposed that the county surveyor budget remain the same. M. Schroeder reviewed 
the changes in the different accounts noting that he was proposing an overall decrease of 13% for 
the entire Land Management budget. He noted that because of single versus family health 
insurance and a decrease in special projects, this was possible. The committee proposed the 
following changes to the proposed budget: 

1. Planning: +$10,000 in "other professional services" to cover cost of revising subdivision 
ordinance; +$1,500 in "printing" to cover cost of printing zoning ordinance; +$1,000 in 
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"office supplies" to cover software updates. 
2. GIS: +$600 in "printing" to cover reprinting address map books. 
3. Surveyor: +$10,000 to speed up remonumentation. 
4. Six Year Plan: The Surveyor's budget is increased according to the change noted above. 

The changes add $23,100 to the draft budget total. The resulting budget for 1997 is 8% 
($38,782) less than the 1996 budget. 

Motion by.Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve the proposed budget and the six year plan with the 
noted changes. Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: 

The vouchers were reviewed. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the vouchers as submitted. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 25th day 
of September, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 9-10-96 

Discussjtake action on tabled Robert Gilbertson 
conditional use permit to allow a duplex in the 
ag. zone, Section 4, Hartland Township 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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:MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 25, 1996- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00p.m. by Chairperson Kozak. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve the minutes of9-10-96. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on tabled Robert Gilbertson conditional use permit to allow a duplex in the 
ag. zone, Section 4, Hartland Township: 

Staff Report: Rod Eslinger recommended committee approval for the conditional use permit to 
allow a duplex in the Agricultural District with the following conditions that must be met before 
the units can be occupied: 

1. The duplex must comply with the state uniform dwelling code. 
2. The duplex must be inspected by a state certified building inspector for compliance with 

uniform dwelling code. 
3. Secure the proper sanitary permit by a licensed plumber for the septic system to be 

upgraded to handle the waste water from a five bedroom structure and inspected by the 
Land Management Department. 

4. Submit a management plan for Zoning Administrator approval for this dwelling since it is 
not owner occupied along with a letter stating that Susan Huppert will carry out the 
management plan. 

5. The conditional use permit be renewed in two years. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to take the Gilbertson issue from the table. Motion carried. 
Linda Johnson was present wondering if there could be any restriction on the number of people 
that can live in the dwelling. There was nothing in the management plan in regard to limits. 
Ruemmele felt that the code dealt with the maximum number of unrelated people that can occupy 
a dwelling and the fact that you would be limited by the number of bedrooms available. He also 
felt that if a problem arose it could be addressed at the time of renewal. Motion to approve with 
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recommended staff conditions by Ruemmele/Pittman. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code: 

M. Schroeder said the action portion of this agenda item was that he was looking for committee 
approval of the draft so he could get started on taking the information out and presenting it to the 
townships. Eric Strauss was present and gave a "quick tour'' of the proposed ordinance that had 
not been reviewed including: 

Maximum residential density: Strauss said the Zoning Administrator and Land Management staff 
will have to create an official density map. Someone in county government will have to keep 
track of how many dwelling units are allowed/40 acres. Cluster housing was discussed. Mr. 
Strauss didn't feel that the incentive was great enough to encourage cluster housing. It was 
determined that this issue of cluster housing should be taken to the townships asking them how 
they felt. 

Page 28, Floor area requirements: Strauss said this was something new and suggested that if the 
committee wanted to include a minimum floor area it should only apply to buildings with indoor 
plumbing. He felt that 750 sq. ft. Was rather small and should be increased to 1,000 sq. ft. for 
single family dwellings and larger for a duplex. He felt it would not violate the integrity of the 
ordinance if this was not included. 

Page 55, PUD: Strauss said he felt that the PUD portion of the ordinance had to be simpler than 
what we currently have. He felt it should only apply to a residential development. He said the 
process is simplified so there would be no township veto and would not be a rezone. 

Page 72, Non-conforming uses and structures: Strauss said that the intent of this ordinance 
concerning non-conforming uses and structures is to be more liberal and allow more flexibility. 
He said that a non-conforming use can be expanded by getting a conditional use permit for the 
building and if the building i3 destroyed it can be rebuilt within the same footprint and having the 
same floor area. He sugge3ted that if a non-conforming structure, that alterations (moving 
interior walls around) to tf..e existing non-conforming structure be allowed without a variance. 
To make an addition to a mn-conforming building, as long as the addition meets the standards, 
just a permit would be nee:ed and not a variance. 

Page 82, Site plan review p:-ocess: Strauss explained this would only be for commercial, 
industrial, or multi-family z.:ming districts, not ag or residential. Staff will review site plans and 
have the power to approve Jr deny but no power to deny if the plan meets the rules. 

Page 92, #8, targeted zoni:.g: This would limit the use of land to one specific thing, for example a 
site would be zoned businer.'i for a specific business and any change would need an amendment. 
Kozak felt this was a gooc :ut powerful tool and should be thought about carefully. Strauss said 
towns will have the oppor:-_,·.uty to voice their opinion on this. 
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Several other smaller issues concerning the draft zoning ordinance were discussed. Strauss 
concluded that it is still a work in progress that will need input from the towns. M. Schroeder 
said it will be put on the next agenda for action (direction) for him to start taking it out to the 
towns. 

Kozak mentioned that the Boundary Area Commission is still wanting to know about long-term 
plans for Trenton Island. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

- Public hearing for ordinance amendment for expiration ofland use permits 
- Reviewal of fee schedule for CSM' s 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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SANDY LANGER 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day 
of October, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 9-25-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discussjtake action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Ronald and Darlene Langer, Trimbelle 
Township 

Public Hearing to amend the Pierce County Code 
concerning the expiration of land use permits 
Discussjtake action on ordinance amendment 

Discussjtake action on amending the fee schedule 
for CSM review 

Discuss Sharon Phillips' request for zoning 
enforcement 

Discussjtake action on Metropolitan Council Growth 
Management Plan and possible Pierce County 
response 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
Chapter 18 of the Pierce County Code 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee 
October 8, 1996-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Dan Pittman, Richard Ruemmele, LeRoy Peterson 
Also: Tun Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Robert Sheffers, see list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 by Second Vice-chairperson B. Schroeder. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve minutes of9-25-96 LMC meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Robert Sheffers informed the committee that he has begun working on 
remonumentation related to the WisDOT project in the eastern part of the county. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Pittman to approve surveyor's report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: M. Schroeder explained that two vouchers were submitted by Castle 
Computers for GIS maintenance work. One voucher was based on $85 per hour, and one was 
based on $40 per hour for the same work. The higher fee would apply if the county uses Castle 
Computers on an "on call" basis. The lower fee would apply if the county contracts for a 
minimum of 15 hours per month through the end of the year, retroactive to August 1, 1996. M. 
Schroeder was directed to meet with Dick Caseltine, Castle Computers, to discuss a reduced 
contract that would incorporate the $40 per hour rate. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve 
all vouchers except for those submitted by Castle Computers. Motion carried. 

LeRoy Peterson arrived and took over as chair of the meeting. 

Farmland Preservation Agreement for Ronald and Darlene Langer: Jim Kleinhans presented a 
staff report stating that a conservation plan is in place for cropland on the farm. Soils are classified 
for farmland preservation in the Farmland Preservation Plan. Kleinhans recommends approval of 
the agreement. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to recommend approval of the agreement to the 
County Board. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing on Ordinance 96-12 Establishing a One Year Expiration Date for Land Use 
Permits: LeRoy Peterson opened the public hearing at 7:20 and read the notice as published. M. 
Schroeder introduced the proposed ordinance and stated that for years it was assumed that 
permits expired after one year and that it is proper that they should. The proposed ordinance 
would establish that yearly renewals would be issued as long as progress on the structure is made. 
If no progress is made in a year, then the committee may hold a hearing to establish a completion 

""""""" 
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schedule. Louis Campbell, River Falls requested clarification that tar paper or styrofoam does not 
constitute a "finished exterior wall" and was informed that it does not. Howard Olson, River Falls, 
stated that the opportunity for renewal is necessary as it may take more than a year for someone 
to complete a house. The public hearing was closed. The committee questioned whether the 
property owner could be charged for the cost of a public hearing should the committee need to 
call one to impose a construction schedule, and suggested that the cost be built into the renewal 
fee in tlie future. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to recommend to the County Board approval of 
the proposed ordinance to establish a one year expiration for land use permits and to request 
adoption at the first reading. Motion carried. 

Amending CSM Review Fees: M. Schroeder explained that the current review fee schedule can 
result in the county subsidizing the cost of review, and that the fee no longer covers the cost of 
either the surveyor's or zoning administrator's review tasks. The proposed fee would include a 
flat $25 per CSM for the county share, and increase the surveyor's share from $25 per lot to $35 
per lot. The fee schedule has been revised only ot;~.ce in 16 years. Robert Sheffers explained the 
time needed to review a CSM and the necessity to do so. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to 
increase review fees to a flat $3 5 per CSM for the county share and $3 5 per lot for the surveyor's 
share. Motion carried. Staffwas directed to investigate review fee costs in other counties for 
comparison, and further directed to propose revised fees on a regular basis should they be 
warranted. 

Discussion of Sharon Phillipp's Request for Zoning Enforcement: M. Schroeder explained that 
Ms. Phillipp's has complained about a neighbor's adding gravel to a road in a floodplain and has 
requested the zoning office to order it's removal. M. Schroeder stated that a letter was sent to the 
neighbor advising against fill in the floodplain, but that department staffbelieves that the neighbor 
has done only maintenance activities to date and that no enforcement action is warranted. As Ms. 
Phillipps was not present, the committee requested that Schroeder inform her that they intend that 
such matters of enforcement be handled at the staff level and not come before the committee. 

Metropolitan Council Growth Plan M. Schroeder explained that the Metropolitan Council has a 
preferred alternative that would limit unsewered development in the 7 county metropolitan region. 
As a result the plan could have the effect of spurring large lot rural development in Pierce, St. 
Croix, and Polk counties. Representatives from St. Croix County would like to present a 
resolution to the Land Management Committee at a future meeting for possible joint comments 
on the plan. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to extend an invitation to St. Croix County reps to 
meet with the committee. Motion carried. 

Comprehensive Zoning Revision: Motion by Pittman!Ruemmele to send the draft ordinance to 
townships for comments. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM. 

Submitted by: Mark Schroeder 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

~~~ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 SANDY LANGER 

,~~"P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 29th day 
of October, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 10-8-96 

Discussjtake action on joint resolution with st. 
Croix County regarding Metropolitan Council Growth 
Management Plan 

Discussjtake action on Major Certified Survey Map 
Development approval for Lionel Industries, Jim 
Weber, Agent, Section 27, R26N, R19W, Oak Grove 
Township 

Discussjtake action on Major Certified Survey Map 
Development approval for Lionel Industries, Jim 
Weber, Agent, Section 22 and 23, R26N, Ri9W, Oak 
Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on proposed GIS contract 
through 1996 

Committee to convene into closed session under WIS 
SS 19.85(1) (c) which states: considering 
employment, promotion, compensation, or 
performance evaluation date of any public employee 
over which the governmental body has jurisdiction 
or exercises responsibility, for annual 
performance evaluation of Department of Land 
Management Administrator 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MINUTES 
October 29, 1996- 7:00p.m., Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, William Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 11-6-96 --CANCELED 
12-10-96 
12-23-96 

Motion by Peterson!W. Schroeder to approve the minutes of 10-8-96. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on joint resolution with St. Croix County regarding Metropolitan Council 
Growth Management Plan: 

Dave Fodrozi, St. Croix County Planner, and Dave Henzi, St. Croix County Board member, were 
present to discuss this item. 

Fodrozi said that the St. Croix County Planning Committee has been aware ofMetropolitan 
Council Planning that affects those counties in Wisconsin bordering the Twin Cities metropolitan 
area, specifically Pierce, St. Croix and Polk Counties. That committee felt that a statement to 
State of Wisconsin officials that says some involvement and jurisdiction in regard to planning for 
growth is needed at the local county level, rather than an interstate agreement that preempts local 
governments. Fodrozi said that he had met with Polk County representatives and they liked the 
concept of a joint resolution. He said he was here this evening to see what feedback he could 
obtain from the Pierce County Land Management Committee and ultimately the Pierce County 
Board on this joint resolution. He said the resolution is just in its draft form and needed refining 
and som~ revision. 

The resolution and its purpose were. discussed. M. Schroeder felt the "Therefore Be It Resolved: 
statement might be interpreted as a rejection of the St. Croix Riverway Ordinance. Kozak felt it 
should come back to the committee after the revisions are made and asked that this item be put on 
the agenda for November 18th. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



10-29-96 LMC- page 2 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a mcijor certified survey map development for Lionel 
Industries, Jim Weber, Agent, Section 27, R26N R19W, Oak Grove Township (Great River 
Hill~: 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to grant final approval for this development. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a m&jor certified survey map development for Lionel 
Industries, Jim Weber, Agent, Section 22 and 23, T26N R19W, Oak Grove Township 
(Crossroads): 

Kleinhans said that the erosion control plans have all been implemented. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Pittman to grant final approval for this development. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on proposed GIS contract through 1996: 

M. Schroeder reviewed the two options and recommended that the Land Management Committee 
recommend to the Finance Committee that Castle Computers will provide computer services to 
complete the required update of the UNIX programming system. The update will take 3 5 hours 
and be completed by the end of the year. No other work on the system will be done. The billing 
rate will be $40/hour. As part of the agreement, Castle Computers will bill the county at 
$40/hour for the 15 hours of time worked in August. Total cost to the county through 1996 will 
be $2,000 to be paid out of the GIS account. Motion by W. Schroeder/Peterson to approve this 
recommendation. Motion carried. 

A ten-minute recess was taken. 

Motion by Ruemmele!Peterson to enter closed session. Chairperson Kozak took a roll call vote 
with all members voting aye. 

Committee conversed in closed session. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to reconvene in open session. Motion carried. 

Motion by W. Schroeder/Peterson to recommend to the Personnel Committee that 
Administrator/Planner Mark Schroeder be removed from probationary status following one full 
year of employment with Pierce County. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/W. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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'"~PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

" .. ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management committee meeting on the 18th day 
of November, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

! 
i 

2 

3 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 10-29-96 

Public Hearing for a rezone request from Business 
to Light Industrial, by Pat Sullivan, agent for 
Emerald Investments, which includes lands owned by 
Emerald Investments and Pierce-Pepin Electric 
Cooperative located in the E ~ of the NE 1/4, 
Section 23, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public Hearing for a conditional use permit by 
Cellulink-West Central Cellular Limited 
Partnership, agent for Herbison Inc, to construct 
a 250 ft. cellular transmission tower in the ag. 
zone, on a 9.4 acre parcel located in the Sw 1/4 
of the SE 1/4, Section 16, T25N, R15W, Union 
Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Consideration of joint resolution with st. Croix 
and Polk Counties regarding local involvement in 
projects affecting Western Wisconsin 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 12-10-96 and 12-23-96 

Approve Minutes of 10-29-96: Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a Rezone (Business to Light Industrial), Emerald Investments, Section 23, Trimbelle 
Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Pat Sullivan was present and explained the reasons 
for this rezone request and explained that storage units would be constructed according to code. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the floor for Public Comments: 
Donald Gilbertson, Trimbelle Township: Asked where construction was to take place. Sullivan said on the 
north parcel that Cleary (Emerald Investments) owns. 

Michelle Kurrelmeyer, Trimbelle Township: Asked about height of storage buildings in respect to blocking 
their view. Sullivan said they would be no higher than what is currently there. There were no further public 
comments. 

Mark Schroeder clarified that this rezone does include land owned by Pierce-Pepin where their co-op is 
located and also the lots south ofNorthwest Trucking that they still own. Pierce-Pepin had requested being 
included in the re-zone to Light Industrial. Northwest will remain B-1. Mr. Schroeder also explained the uses 
permitted in the Light Industrial and Business zones. He recommended approval of this rezone request. Mr. 
Gilbertson asked why rezoning was being done all at once. Schroeder said it is easier to do all at once, and 
that Pierce-Pepin had inquiries from potential buyers who did not fit the B-1 zone. 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the rezoning ofEmerald Investments/Pierce-Pepin properties in 
Section 23, Town ofTrimbelle, from B-1 to LI and forward it to the County Board recommending approval 
there. Motion carried. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



Public Hearing for a conditional use pennit by Cellulink-West Central Cellular Limited Partnership, agent for 
Herbison Inc, for a 250ft. tower in the ag zone on a 9.4 acre parcel located in the SW 1/4 of theSE 1/4, 
Section I6, Union Township: 

Chairman Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder, Cellulink, was present and explained 
the request. He said no existing cellular service was available to Plum City and the Highway I 0 area. He said 
they had received FAA approval, which required red lighting at night, white strobe in the day. He said the 
statement regarding tower removal is at their lawyer being prepared. 

Pittman asked how large an area the tower serves. Schroeder, Cellulink, said usually IO-I5 miles. Mark 
Schroeder, Land Management, asked if any other towers were anticipated in Pierce County? Anticipate any 
other towers in Pierce County? Mark Schroeder, Cellulink, said that as the network is built up they probably 
would require more towers. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the floor for Public Comments: 
Bob Herbison, Union Township: Said he is owner of the parcel and is not in favor of or against this request 
but felt it seemed needed so was willing to pursue it with Cellulink. No further public comments. 

Staff report: Rod Eslinger reviewed a survey map from Cellulink showing exactly where the tower will be 
located on the parcel. This map was reviewed. He said the parcel is located next to a county quarry so there 
may be a potential for blasting. Mark Schroeder, Cellulink, felt that probably wouldn't affect their tower but 
would require checking the structure more often. 

Eslinger recommended that the conditional use permit for the tower be approved with the following 
conditions: I) The CSM be approved and recorded; 2) tower lighting comply with FAA and FCC 
requirements/regulations; and 3) the conditional use be renewed in two years after review. Mark Schroeder, 
Cellulink, clarified that a competitor would be allowed to locate equipment on their tower if it did not 
interfere with Cellulink's antenna. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve this conditional use for a 250ft. 
communication tower in Section I6, Town ofUnion as per plans submitted by applicant and with conditions 
recommended by staff. Motion carried. 

Consideration of joint resolution with St. Croix/Polk Counties: 

Mark Schroeder, Land Management, explained that the LMC could approve the proposed joint resolution as 
written or could suggest changes and that it will be before the St. Croix County Board in December. The 
following wording change was suggested by the committee: 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that Pierce, Polk and St. Croix Counties jointly request that the 
Governor and Legislature ofWisconsin recognize and acknowledge that the focus of bi-state efforts to 
manage metropolitan development issues should be communication and cooperation among affected units of 
government. with executive legislative mandates that conld pteernpt established local planning and 
management atttltotities. 

Kozak suggested that this committee wait to see what the St. Croix County Board does with this resolution 
prior to further committee action. Committee directed Mark Schroeder to forward suggested wording change 
to St. Croix County for their consideration. 

Motion by Pittman/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 SANDY LANGER 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the lOth day 
of December, 1996, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-18-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public Hearing for a Farm and Home Based Business 
to construct an orchard sales building/licensed 
kitchen facility in the agriculture zone, on a 
parcel located in the NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, 
Section 21, Gilman Township. 
Discussjtake action on conditional use permit 

Discussjtake action on concept approval for a 
major certified survey map development, Norb 
Rehder, agent for Dave Brickner, located in the SE 
1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 11, and the NE 1/4 of 
the NE 1/4 of Section 14, T24N, R17W, Isabelle 
Township 

Discussjtake action on concept approval for a 
major certified survey map development, Jim Weber, 
agent for Dave Chadima, located in the NE 1/4 of 
the SE 1/4 of Section 24, T27N, R20W, W. Clifton 
Township, the SW 1/4 of Section 19 and the NW 1/4 
of the NW 1/4 of Section 30, T27N, R19W, E. 
Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on review and approval of the 
Town of River Falls ordinance for site plan 
approval 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - Land Management Committee 
December 10, 1996-7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next meeting dates: December 23 --canceled 
January 8, 1997 
January 27, 1997 
February 10, 1997 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve the minutes of 11-18-96. Motion carried. Motion by Peterson/B. 
Schroeder to approve the Surveyors Report as submitted. Motion carried. Motion by Peterson/B. Schroeder to 
approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a Farm and Home Based Business by Mark and Susan Christopher to construct an orchard 
sales building/licensed kitchen facility in the ag zone, Section 21, Gilman Township: 

Public Hearing: Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark & Susan Christopher were present. Mr. 
Christopher explained the history of their farm and what their future plans were, showing examples of the 
products they sell at the St. Paul Farmers Market and want to process and sell on their site. They also plan on 
craft sales, hay-rides, etc. With approval for this facility he felt he would get the shell of the building done in 
January with the finishing done later and perhaps some selling from the site in the fall of 1997. He said he 
eventually planned on having 35 acres in fruit trees and employing 6-8 seasonal people. 

Chairperson opened the hearing to public comments. Loren Hanson, Martell Township felt this type of 
facility/use would be an asset to the township. There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder said this proposal met the Farm and Home Business requirements of the ordinance. 
He recommended approval of a conditional use permit for an orchard sales building/licensed kitchen facility 
subject to the following conditions: 

1) The farm and home business shall be operated as proposed and contain only those uses listed in 
the application subject to conditions of approval. 

2) The building shall be constructed as shown and in the location indicated in the application. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow "eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 



3) There should be no outside display of merchandise for sale except for products grown or 
produced on the premises. Outside display of merchandise shall not exceed 1000 sf in area and 
be located under the overhanging eave as shown on the building plans. 

4) Sales of products not produced on premise shall not exceed 25% ofthe interior sales area of the 
building. 

5) There shall be no illuminated signs visible from outside the building. 
7) Parking shall be provided as required in Title 18, except that the Department ofLand 

Management, upon its observation of the operations, may specify additional parking as it is 
warranted. No buses may be permitted on the premises unless the Department ofLand 
Management has approved plans to accommodate them. 

8) The building shall be served by a conventional or mound septic system (no holding tank). 
9) Any outside lighting shall be directed downward and shielded so that the lighting element and 

glare is not visible from surrounding properties or public right-of-way. 

Parking restrictions regarding buses was discussed. Motion to approve the Christopher conditional use permit 
for a Farm and Home Business with conditions stipulated by staff by B. Schroeder/Peterson. Motion carried. 
There was no time-frame attached to this approval. If the plans change, the Christophers would have to come 
back to the committee for approval. 

Discuss/take action on conc~t approval for a major certified survey map development, Norb Rehder, agent for 
Dave Brickner, Section 14, Isabelle Township: 

Mr. Rehder was present and reviewed the proposed land division. He said after talking with Tim Kleinhans he 
had contacted the township and they were not interested in taking over the road so access would be by private 
road built to town specifications. He said he had seen a copy ofthe staff report and didn't feel the grade was as 
steep as in the staff report. He said Lot 1 was all gentle slopes in a hay field. He questioned using township 
density guidelines as the new zoning ordinance had not yet been adopted. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said that he had talked with the township and adjacent neighbors and there was 
concern about density. This proposal was for three dwellings on 13.2 acres which is too dense according to the 
general rural classification designated by the township in the County Comprehensive Land Use Plan. Each of the 
proposed three lots only had one or less acre of buildable area due to steep slopes. Mark Schroeder said that 
since the plan has been adopted the committee could use designated densities as guidelines. In checking the soil 
survey, Kleinhans felt the slopes of 12-20% were too great for roads. Staff recommended the Land Management 
Committee deny this concept plan approval for this land division and the applicant consider dividing this 13.2 
acre parcel into no more than two lots via Certified Survey Map. Motion by Peterson/ B. Schroeder that this 
concept approval be denied. Motion carried. Rehder asked what his recourse was and was told that he could 
appeal this decision to the Board of Adjustment. 

Discuss/take action on conc~t approval for a major certified survey map development, Tim Weber, agent for 
Dave Chadima Section 24, W. Clifton Township, and Section 30, E. Clifton Township: 

Dave Chadima and fnn Weber were present. The map of the proposed development was reviewed and 
discussed. 

Staff report: Rod Eslinger recommended approval for 3 5 lots as this concept plan met the requirements of the 
ordinance. He said the applicant must provide all information cited in 17.32.020 for preliminary plat approval 
including: 



1. Provide sufficient soil tests indicating the soil conditions on each of the proposed lots. Lots which qualify 
for holding tanks only should not be approved. 

2. Submit notice of intent and WPDES application permit to the Department ofNatural Resources (Grading 
and Erosion Stabilization Plan). 

3. Submit a draft irrevocable letter of credit for the road construction. 
4. Calculate the 100 year flood plain and indicate the drainage easement. 
5. Designate phases of the project, if applicable. 
6. Must satisfy all requirements in Chapter 20.12 General Standards Applicable to All Floodplain Districts 

for filling in the flood plain. 
7. Submit a maintenance plan for the floodplain area and designate common trails with potential links to the 

neighboring lands. 

Additional concerns regarding this land division include: 

1. The location of the road network crossing the flood plain. Relocating this road to the south would 
eliminate putting an intersection on a steep sloped area. 

2. Easements should be provided at the end of all cui-de-sacs for future road expansion to adjacent lands. 
This will eventually eliminate the cui-de-sacs. 

3. Reconfigure lot 30 so that it does not have land on both sides of the valley or put a restriction in the 
covenants on lot 30 so no construction can occur on the east side of the valley. This would eliminate the 
potential for a driveway across the flood plain. 

4. Grading on lots 32 and 33 will affect the drainage patterns and the aesthetics of the property. 
5. The placement of street lights in the land division will have a negative effect on the rural character of the 

area. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to grant concept approval based on staff recommendations. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on review and approval of the Town ofRiver Falls ordinance for site plan approval: 

Louis Campbell, Chairman ofRiver Falls Town Board was present. Mark Schroeder said the River Falls 
Township ordinance was similar and consistent with what is proposed for the county. He recommended that the 
Land Management Committee and the County Board approve the Town of River Falls site plan ordinance. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve this ordinance and send on to the County Board recommending 
their approval. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

- Final approval for Landstar group, agent for Roger and Roman Peterson 
-Farmland Preservation Agreement relinquishment 
- Trumpeter Valley/Thompson rezone from PUD to agriculture 
- Resolution for Land Information Grants Program 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer. 



ATT_ENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET 
MEETING AND DATE&ozd_. ~!Yf11['Y[);; /CJ..-/0-96 

NAME & ADDRESS 

7 • ~ \ ~ '-.J--)~'?:1 

8. JaiLP /~131-/17CIL 

9. 

10. 

11. 

12. 

13. 

14. 

15. 

16. 

17. 

18. 

19. 

20. 

21. 

22. 

23. 

24. 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
, DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 8th day 
of January, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 12-10-96 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing to relinquish a Farmland 
Preservation agreement for the Spring Valley 
School District, agent for Terrance B. and Jeri 
Williams, Section 18, T27N, R18W, Town of Spring 
Lake Township 
Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation 
agreement relinquishment 

Public Hearing for a rezone request, Planned Use 
Development (PUD) to Agriculture, by Terry Pirius, 
Trumpeter Valley LLC, agent for Bruce and Janda 
Thompson, Section 28, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove 
Township 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on final approval of Phase 2 
(28 lots) of a major certified survey map 
development, Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, 
Sections 28 and 29, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for major 
certified survey map development, Alvin Rehder, 
Landstar Group Inc., agent for Roman and Roger 
Peterson, Section 34, Oak Grove Township 

Renewal of conditional use permit for ham radio 
communication towers in the ag. zone, Ray Galep, 
Section 19, River Falls Township 

Renewal of conditional use permit for kennel to 
train dogs, Peter Andersen, Section 16, Martell 
Township 

(over) 
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Discuss/take action on resolution regarding 
Wisconsin Land Information Board rant program 

Discussjtake action on joint resolution on metro 
growth issues 

Discuss/take action on DNR well delegation program 
Agenda items for future meetings 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
January 8, 1997 -- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, LeRoy Peterson, Bill Schroeder, Dan Pittman 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 
January 27, 1997 
February 10, 1997 
February 24, 1997 
March 10, 1997 
March 24, 1997 

Approve minutes: 
Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to approve the minutes of 12-10-96. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and his written report was briefly reviewed. Motion by Pittman/Peterson to 
approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 
Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to relinquish a Farmland Preservation agreement for the Spring Valley School District, agent 
for Terrance B. and Jeri Williams, Section 18, T27N, R18W, Town of Spring Lake: 

Ken Greiber, treasurer of school district, and Gene Roland, Superintendent were present. They described 
the school districts plans for the site. 

Public Comments: There were none. 

StaffReport: Mark Schroeder explained state statutes and the requirements they outline to relinquish a 
contract. He said this application met those requirements and he recommended sending this on to the 
County Board for their approval. It would then go on to the state for their approval. 
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Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to send on to County Board recommending relinquishment of this 
Fannland Preservation Agreement. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing for a rezone reQJiest, Planned Use Development (PUP) to Agricultum by Teny Pirius, 
Trumpeter Valley LLC, agent for Bruce and Janda Thompson, Section 28, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove 
Township: 

Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Terry Pirius was present. He showed a colored map that is 
used as a sales brochures, which illustrated the parcel the rezone was being sought for. He said the down
zoning was needed to allow for the larger size of the lots planned and the fact that mixed uses are not being 
planned. Twenty to 25lots are being planned for the 142 acres. 

Public comments opened: Andrew Roth, Oak Grove Township, an adjacent landowner was concerned that 
the river valley would be over-developed. Judy Amstrong, Oak Grove Township, was concerned about 
the number of empty lots available in Oak Grove Township (600?) and questioned why more are needed. 
Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Township said he had no objections to the rezone but wondered if only two 
homes/40 acres would be allowed as the newly adopted comprehensive plan specified. M. Schroeder said 
that the committee could use the ag/residential designation from the Comprehensive Plan as a guideline in 
making their decisions when the development plan comes for approval, but that the county is still operating 
under the terms of the current zoning ordinance, not the proposed one. He felt it would be six months to 1 
year before the new ordinance was adopted. It was clarified that Oak Grove Township requires a 3 acre 
minimum lot size. Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was closed. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said this parcel was zoned to PUP in 1995 by a different group of developers. He 
said that the ag zone was in line with the use of the surrounding parcels and he recommended approving 
the rezone at the committee level and sending on to the County Board with the recommendation that they 
approve it. Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to send on to the County Board recommending approval of 
rezoning the 142 acre parcel owned by Bruce and Janda Thompson from PUP to ag. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of Phase 2 (28 lots) of a mcijor certified survey map development, 
Teny Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, Sections 28 and 29, Oak Grove Township: 

Pirius was present but said that he wasn't aware that this was on the agenda so wasn't really prepared. He 
said he did not have his engineer with him. Kleinhans explained a map that showed what changes had 
"taken place with the development since preliminary approval had been obtained, including a road that the 
committee had never approved. He said there is concern with access easements for neighbors. He read 
portions of a letter received from Ed Vlack, an attorney representing adjacent landowners who had their 
access disrupted when the road was put in last fall (copy on file). Kleinhans felt neighbors wanted to work 
with Pirius but had real areas of concern and recommended tabling the final approval until these differences 
are worked out. Mr. Pirius said he had talked with the adjacent landowners attorney and had agreed to do 
several of the things recommended resolve the existing problems. B. Schroeder asked Mr. Pirius why the 
Laib property driveway was ever dug up in the first place and voiced his concern that it was done without 
consulting the Laibs, who had been there for several years. Pirius said information received from his 
engineer indicated that he owned the land and it was a mistake. Laura Hanneman, an adjacent landowner 
offered a brief explanation of how things had arrived at where they are today, saying that the driveways 



were disrupted in August which would have given Mr. Pirius enough time to correct the problem before 
winter arrived. It was the adjacent neighbors feeling that Mr. Pirius intended to take a portion of the Lmbs 
land, knowing that the 100 year old road would be disturbed. She felt Mr. Pirius's own literature clearly 
showed that his road was on someone else's land. Mr. Pirius said he was trying to make amends, he'll put 
the driveway back as it was but he has to replace an undersized culvert. 

Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to table this issue until a later date. Motion carried. Kleinhans said it would 
not be addressed until February 24th and by that time things should be resolved between Mr. Pirius and the 
adjacent landowners. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for major certified survey map development, Alvin Rehder, Landstar 
Group Inc., agent for Roman and Roger Petersoa Section 34, Oak Grove Township: 
Mike Olson was present. He said road construction was underway but he wanted access to a couple of 
lots for model home construction, which should start very soon. He was told that after final approval and 
CSM' s and deeds were recorded, building permits could be obtained. He said that he had posted a bond 
for road construction but some pond construction still needs to be done. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said that parkland dedication in lieu of a park fee/lot was still being considered. He 
said in reviewing the CSM' s he was concerned about a 100 ft wide strip at the entrance and wondered why 
they were keeping this strip. Mr. Olson said it was being retained for tree planting and landscaping. 
Kleinhans explained the visual triangle and how it couldn't be encroached on. With Mr. Olson being 
informed as to what was required regarding the visual triangle, Kleinhans recommended approval. M. 
Schroeder said that lighting hadn't been approved at preliminary approval. Lighting of the subdivision was 
discussed. M. Schroeder wanted Olson to know that street lights were not approved so if final approval 
were obtained tonight it would not include lighting, although Mr. Olson could come back with his plans for 
lighting to obtain approval. Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Township informed Mr. Olson that the township 
required driveway permits even for spec homes. 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to grant final approval of these 34 lot CSM' s with the condition that future 
street lighting could be considered at a later date and would require committee approval, and that the 
county reserves the right to take land in lieu of park fees and to refund any park fees already paid. Motion 
carried. 

Renewal of conditional use permit for ham radio communication towers in the ag. zone., Ray Galep, 
Section 19, River Falls Township: 

Ray Galep was present and explained the use of his towers. Kozak asked why one tower is 13 5 feet 
instead of 130 feet. Galep said one has an antenna on it that makes it taller (a support mast on the top) 
and the tower was the correct size. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said he visited with Galep last fall as there were concerns expressed by River Falls 
Township. He reviewed items 1-4 on his staff report. Louie Campbell, Chairman, River Falls Township, 
said the township received a letter of complaint inN ovember which prompted his contacting the Zoning 
Office. He read his recommendations which included renewing the permit for only 1 year. His 
recommendations also dealt with Galep's Farm and Home-Based Business permit. Kozak said the 



with CU for ham radio towers. The home occupation is a separate issue. Staff recommended two year 
renewal for the ham radio towers. Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to approve renewal of the ham radio 
towers for two years. Motion carried. 

Renewal of conditional use permit for kennel to train dogs, Peter Andersen, Section 16, Martell Township: 

Peter Andersen was present, explaining he raises and trains English Springer Spaniels for hunting . This is 
his third renewal and there have been no complaints. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said there were no complaints. The neighbors and township officials support this 
use and he recommended approval with whatever time frame the committee recommends. Motion by 
Peterson/Schroeder to approve renewal of the conditional use permit for raising and training dogs for five 
years. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on resolution regarding Wisconsin Land Information Board Grant program: 
M. Schroeder said Pierce County would get about the same amount of money without the grant therefore 
would recommend supporting resolution to eliminate the grant process. Motion by Peterson!Pittman to 
support resolution to eliminate the grant process. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on joint resolution on metro growth issues: 
M. Schroeder explained that the St. Croix County Board did not support the joint resolution presented 
to Pierce County by the St. Croix County Planning Committee. No further consideration of the resolution 
1s necessary. 

Discuss take action on DNR well delegation program: 
M. Schroeder said the state is in charge of the wells. The state is requesting counties take over aspects of 
the well program. He said that UW-Extension had done an extensive well study in the past and would 
recommend tabling this issue until someone from the Extension Office could come and talk to the 
committee. Kozak asked if state would also provide funding for the county to take over this 
responsibility. Schroeder said a fee would be charged to fund the program. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
- CU for hot mix plant 
- Zoning Ordinance - comments coming back from townships 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 ~-.~~r;, 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 27th day 
of January, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of January 8, 1997 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to 
Monarch Paving, agent for William Holst III for 
operation of a temporary hot-mix asphalt plant in 
the ag. zone, located in the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4, 
Section 34, Trenton Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use request 

Discussjtake action on renewal of conditional use 
permit for a dance studio in the ag. zone, Carol 
Helmer, Section 1, Trimbelle Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major 
certified survey map development, Larry Murphy, 
agent for Robert Haglund, SE 1/4 of NE 1/4 and 
NW 1/4 of SE 1/4, Section 18, Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee 
January 27, 1997 - 7:00 p.m. 
Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Dan Pittman, LeRoy Peterson, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:02 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: February 10, 1997 
February 24, 1997 
March 10, 1997 
March 24, 1997 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the minutes 1-8-97. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Monarch Paving, agent for William Holst ill for operation 
of a temporary hot-mix asphalt plant in the ag./industrial zone, located in the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4, 
Section 34, Trenton Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Neil Bakke was present representing Monarch 
Paving. He explained that the siting in Bill Holst's gravel pit had been a temporary site for the last two 
summers but they would like it expanded to possibly a 3-5 year permit with the only change being in the 
hours of operation. He requested that hours of operation be changed from 6 a.m-6 p.m. to 6 p.m.-7 p.m. 
He felt they had met all the terms of the past permits including keeping the haul road watered for dust 
control when they used the hot mix plant. He said the plant capacity and terms of the lease were the 
same. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the floor for public comments: Don Johnson, Trenton Township - Said he 
lived very near the site and the boiler was being started shortly after 5 a.m. last summer when the hours 
were from 6-6. Asked if it could be moved further into the pit which would put it further away from 
homes. Perry Atterholt ofMonarch said there hadn't been enough room further in the pit at the time this 
was set up and at this point is more cost-effective to remain where it is. In the past the boiler was being 
run by a generator but it looks favorable for permanent power to be brought in which would eliminate the 
generator which is the source of most of the noise. Mr. Bakke said they were under the impression that 
the 6 a.m. start time was for the trucks to start hauling and acknowledged that they had started the 
generator earlier. Being~her public comments they were closed. 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
"""""""' Printed on Recycled Paper 
""""""' 



Staff report: rnn Kleinhans recommend approval with conditions, those being that Monarch adhere to 
whatever hours the committee decides on, and that dust control on the haul road must be maintained. 
Kleinhans also recommend that the committee consider renewal for two years rather than a temporary 
renewal for the construction season. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant approval with the following conditions: 1) that the haul road be 
upgraded to control dust, with how that is achieved being sorted out between Mr. Holst and Dept. of 
Land Mgmt. staff; 2) the hours be from 6 a.m. to 7 p.m.; and 3) the permit be for two years. Motion by 
Schroeder/Peterson to amend the original motion to require the haul road be paved or surfaced with 
recycled blacktop for dust control. Kozak called for a vote on the amendment, motion to amend carried. 
Kozak called for a vote on the original motion as amended. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for a dance studio in the residential zone, Carol 
Helmer, Section 1, Trimbelle Township: 
Carol Helmer was present stating that she had received this permit two years ago, that essentially nothing 
had changed. She has classes four nights/week from 5-9:30 p.m. with approximately 170 students ages 3 
to 60. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said he had received no complaints about this use and recommended approval for 
five years. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to renew the conditional use permit for Carol Helmer for five years. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for major certified survey map development, Lany Murphy, 
agent for Robert Haglund, SE 1/4 ofNE 1/4 and NW 1/4 ofSE 1/4, Section 18, Clifton Township: 
Larry Murphy presented a concept plan which included two lots already submitted to the county as a 
minor CSM development, three additional lots requiring major CSM approval, and one lot which is being 
eliminated at the request of Clifton. He also explained that the northern portion of the 49 acre parcel is 
not included in the request. The resulting request, therefore is 5 lots on 24 acres. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans stated that the parcel is in the Kinnickinnic Bluflland District in the county 
plan, which calls for 10 acre lots. The site contains active gullies, steep slopes, and soils with severe 
limitations for on-site septic systems. Due to the physical characteristics of the property and the plan 
recommendation for limited development, Kleinhans recommended not approving the concept plan. 

Motion by Pittman/Peterson to not grant concept approval for the major certified survey map 
development for Robert Haglund parcel, Clifton Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to the Pierce county Zoning Ordinance: 
The draft ordinance was reviewed and discussed in detail. 

Being no further business, motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
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i~~~~~!~H, WI 54011 .., .. 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 10th day 
of February, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes of 1-27-97 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to 
American Materials Corporation, agent for Paul 
and Judy Nielsen for non-metallic mineral mining 
(limestone quarry) in the ag. zone, located in the 
SE 1/4 of theSE 1/4, Section 17, T26N, R16W, El 
Paso Township 
Discussjtake action on conditional use request 

Discussjtake action on renewal of conditional use 
permit for Scot Thompson, for a non-commercial 
ham radio tower in the ag. zone, located in the NE 
1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 19, Martell Township 

Discussjtake action on renewal of conditional use 
permit for Greg Bisel, for non-metallic mineral 
mining in the ag. zone, located in the the NW 1/4, 
Section 5, T25N, R16W, Salem Township 

Discussjtake action on Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for Stephen and Margaret Rohl, Section 
22, T27N, R19W, Clifton Township 

Discussjtake action on major certified survey map 
development for Phase 2 (28 lots) for Terry 
Pirius, Trumpeter Valley Development, located in 
Sections 28 and 29, T26, R20W, Oak Grove Township 

Discussjtake action on computer for front counter 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
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P.O.BOX647 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT CO:M~MITTEE 
February 10, 1997- 7:00p.m. " ·._, .:~1't: 17 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth ,_, . · .-: .'ftfJ;{{lf!!;;/~ 
Present: Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson : ':· __ £ }ll!/:J!l _____ _ 
Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-chairperson Peterson. 

Next Meeting Dates: February 24 
March 10 
March24 
AprilS 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to approve the minutes of the February 10, 1997 meeting. 
Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present to answer any questions about his written report. He said the 
DOT project on the east side of the county is done and costs submitted to the state for reimbursement. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to approve the surveyors report as submitted. 
Motion carried. 

The vouchers were reviewed. Motion by Pittman/Schroeder to approve the vouchers as listed. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to American Materials Corporation, agent for Paul and Judy 
Nielsen for non-metallic mineral mining (limstone quarry) in the ag. zone, located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 1/4, 
Section 17, T26N, R16W, El Paso Township: 
Candace Schwantes, American Materials, was present and explained the history of the quarry. She said it was 
opened in 1994 for the DOT Hwy 72 project. She showed a site map and aerial photos of the quarry and 
explained what was proposed. She said American Materials would have the site reclaimed in about 5 years 
with hours of operation being requested from 6 a.m. to 9 p.m. Monday thru Thursday, 7 a.m. to 3 p.m. on 
Saturdays. A settling basin will be installed. The reclamation plan was shown with a benching contour at a 
2: 1 slope and they were not proposing to take the floor of the quarry down below its present depty. 

Public comments: Mary Brunner, El Paso Township- Stated there are about 55 quarries in county. As an 
adjacent landowner it was her understanding this was permitted in 1994 only for the Hwy 72 project. She 
said that they had been subjected to the large trucks hauling during the construction and felt it should now be 
closed. Candace Schwantes said the original plan was to just use it for the Hwy 72 project but too much top 
soil had been stripped off, and that none of the original people in charge of this project were still employed by 

""""""" 
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2-10-97 LMC - page 2 

upper management at American Materials. Scott Schoepp, El Paso Township: Stated his property adjoins the 
Nielsen property that the quany is on. He questioned what a CU is, and how what is permitted is monitored. 
He questioned if inspections had been done at the site to see if it had been reclaimed as required by the 
conditional use permit. Chuck Hayden, El Paso Township: Why was performance bond posted if it wasn't as 
insurance that the reclamation would take place as required? Schoepp passed out copies ofLMC minutes 
from 1994 showing that the terms ofCU had not been met. He passed out the Findings ofFacts showing that 
site had not been reclaimed as permit stated it should. Mr. Schoepp gave an in-depth presentation on why he 
felt that American Materials never intended to reclaim a quany that was permitted for only one highway 
project, how the Department ofLand Management had not followed up on the issuing of this conditional use 
permit, and how the quany affected his and adjoining neighbors property. He felt the site should be reclaimed 
and closed, not expanded as American Materials was proposing. 

Candace Schwantes responded to Mr. Schoepp's comments point by point. She stated that American 
Materials didn't get paid by the DOT until November of 1996, which was one of the reasons that the site had 
not been reclaimed. Rob Gates of American Materials stated that American Materials had blasted four times 
during the 1994 Hwy 72 project. He stated that one blast that he reviewed was within the seismograph limits 
of the code. Mr. Schoepp responded that a geophysicist from UW-River Falls couldn't interpret or convert 
the seismograph reports supplied by American Materials. 

Gloria Hayden, El Paso Township: Stated the quany is close to the road where many children ride their bikes. 
Continued operation with trucks hauling should be a real safety concern. 

Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans said that quarries are typically located in the ag. zone as that is where the 
aggregates are located and non-metallic mineral mining is a conditional use in the ag. zone. He recommended 
the Land Management Committee approve the conditional use permit to American Materials Corp. for two 
years with the following conditions: 

1. American Materials proves there are no other acceptable sites with suitable aggregates within close 
proximity to this locale and why this quany is needed at this time. 

2. One option to consider is permitting the quarry expansion approximately 60 feet into the 1010 contour 
toward the west of the existing quany face. This proposal would provide earlier site reclamation and 
a more appealing final grade for this site instead of expanding into the 1020 contour. 

3. Erosion control measures and the retention basin be installed prior to any blasting or processing 
operations commence and maintained for the duration of this permit. 

4. Limit material removal on the quany floor to establish finished reclamation elevation at or near 985 + 
two feet. This finished elevation will eliminate the need for excessive benching and a more attractive 
restoration. 

5. Recommended hours of operation to 6 a.m. to 7 p.m. weekdays and Saturday hours as requested. 
6. Operate the blasting and processing initially along the northern and western portions of the quany to 

provide for a natural screen along Highway 72. The hillside located within the highway right-of-way 
should be utilized and reclaimed last or alternatively remain as a buffer to this site after reclamation. 

7. Restoration should be completed as soon as quany faces are mined out and benched. Staff 
recommends the final benches be reclaimed with 2:1 side slopes at a minimum and preferable 3:1. 

8. A new performance bond must be submitted and land use permit obtained for this site. 

After discussion, motion by Schroeder/Pittman to table this agenda item until American Materials can submit 



2-10-97 LMC - page 3 

better calculations on what is required for benching and the minimum amount of time and material removal 
would be necessary to reclaim the quarry. Motion carried. Will be placed on the agenda of the March 10 
meeting. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for Scot Thompson, for a non-commercial ham radio 
tower in the ag. zone, located in the NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 19, Martell Township: 
Scot Thompson was present to request that the conditional use permit be renewed even though the tower isn't 
up at this time. He said it will be put up in the late spring or early summer. 

M. Schroeder explained that the set-backs had changed since this permit was originally issued so Mr. 
Thompson would now have to conform to the new set-back requirements. The only other options would be 
for Mr. Thompson to apply for a variance to the required setback, or to petition to amend the ordinance 
changing the required set-backs .. 

Staff report: Kleinhans recommended that the Land Management Committee renew this conditional use 
permit for the amateur ham radio tower as long as the structure will not exceed 150 feet in height and the 
tower comply with the current standards. 

Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to approve the renewal of the conditional use permit for a non-commercial ham 
radio tower with the original conditions and to add the condition that he meets the new set-backs, with the 
permit period to be for five years. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for Greg Bisel, for non-metallic mineral mining in the 
ag. zone, located in the NW 1/4, Section 5, T25N, Rl6W, Salem Township: 
Greg Bisel was present requesting renewal of his CU permit. He stated the quarry isn't currently being 
operated but the Highway does have a lease on it so he wants to keep the permit current. Staff report: 
Kleinhans recommended that the Land Management Committee renew this conditional use permit for two 
years with a condition that the performance bond be renewed by October of 1997. 

Motion by Schroeder /Pittman to renew this conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral mining for two 
years with the performance bond being renewed in October. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Stephen and Margaret Rohl, Section 22, T27N, 
R19W, Clifton Township: 
Kleinhans said this 66 acres under review is operated according to an approved farmland conservation plan 
and that the majority of soils included in the acreage ofthis farmland preservation agreement are designated as 
prime farmland which is consistent with the Pierce County Farmland Preservation Plan. He recommended 
that the Land Management Committee approve this Farmland Preservation Agreement contingent upon the 
Land Conservation Committee approval and then forward a resolution to the Courity Board for final approval. 
Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to approve pending Land Conservation approval and send on to the County 
Board recommending approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on major certified survey map development for Phase 2 (28 lots) for Teny Pirius, 
Trumpeter Valley Development, located in Sections 28 and 29, T26N, R20W, Oak Grove Township: 

Because Mr. Pirius had not suplied all the information necessary for final approval, motion by 
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Schroeder/Pittman to table this item until all the information is available. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on computer for front counter: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed his written staff report. Motion by Schroeder /Pittman to approve the request for a 
computer for the front counter at a cost of$4,350 with the funds to come from the GIS account, and to send 
it on to the Finance Committee for their approval. Motion carried. 

Charles Herman, Riviera Airport resident was present and presented a letter to committee members. 

The revisions to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance were reviewed at length. 

Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Presented by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day 
of February, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room, 
Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. -

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes of 2-10-97 

Discussjtake action on preliminary approval for a 
major certified survey map development, A.J. 
Halverson, Section 16, T27N, R18W, Town of River 
Falls 

Discussjtake action on concept approval for a 
minor subdivision, Larry Murphy and Patti and 
James Filkins, Sec. 13, T27N, R19W, Town of River 
Falls (7 lots) 

Discussjtake action on concept and preliminary 
approval for a major certified survey map 
development, Larry Murphy, agent for Paul Johnson 
and Bernice and Mark Larson, Sec. 22, T27N, R19W, 
Town of Clifton (4 lots) 

Discussjtake action on information necessary for 
issuing citation to zoning violators 

Discuss/take action on Interagency Land Use 
Council Report to Governor Thompson 

Discussjtake action on comprehensive revision to 
the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

:MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
February 24, 1997- 7:00P.M. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak., ... , . . ., i • /7 
Nextmeetingdates:~~~;~ ' ..• ;o_:/ "''·-~ 

~~~~ ~3 L·. ,·; ··~· ~~ t~.L~tZ.--~-----·-----" 
May7 
May21 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes ofthe 2-10-97 meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development, A.J. 
Halverson, Section 16, T27N, R18W, Town ofRiver Falls: 

Mr. Halverson was present. Said this was originally planned as 5 lots but because of septic 
limitations it was only feasible for 3 lots that will all support mound septic systems. 

StaffReport: Rod Eslinger said he recommended the Land Management Committee approve the 
preliminary plan for the land division with the condition that all buildings meet the minimum 
setback standard for a Class C highway (75ft.) along the private road so if it becomes a public 
road the buildings will conform to setback standards. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve the 3 lot major certified survey map development for 
A.J. Halverson on Section 16, River Falls Township and that all buildings along the private road 
be setback at least 7 5 feet and all lots have access from the subdivision road. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a minor subdivision, Lany Murphy and Patti and 
James Filkins, Sec. 13. T27N, R19W, Town ofRiver Falls: 

Larry Murphy was present and said he and the Filkins had recently purchased this parcel they 
were planning to subdivide into 8 lots named Pheasant Run. He explained his map in detail and 
said initial soil borings had been done showing a mixture of septic systems required (mounds, 
conventional, and in-ground pressure) on the various lots. Said it was in the ETZ and zoned R-1 
which required a 1 acre minimum lot size. 

{;;;;:;). Working today for a better tomorrow A 
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Louie Campbell, River Falls Township said the township had approved this with some conditions. 

Staff report: Rod Eslinger said lots 1-3 and 6 are affected by drainage ways that drain surface 
water from a neighboring subdivision. The preliminary plat should show drainage easements, 
existing and proposed culverts, and further identify the building sites on lots 2-3 and 6 which will 
not affect surface drainage. He was concerned that lot 4 is a flag lot which is contrary to the 
development pattern in the area. Existing residential development in the area establishes an 
orderly lot layout with full lot width frontages on public streets. Lot 4 departs from the 
established standard. Flag lots are commonly used on cui-de-sacs or to access property that is 
limited by natural features or are used to avoid disturbing areas that are to be preserved for 
farmland in rural land divisions. Creating lot 4 as a flag lot does not serve these purposes and 
creates irregular lot boundaries that serve no practical function. He recommended that the Land 
Management Committee approve the concept plan for this land division with the following 
conditions: 

- Reconfigure lot layouts to eliminate the flag lot (lot 4) 
- Indicate on preliminary plat drainage easements, existing and proposed culverts, and 

identify the building sites on lots 2..:.3 and 6. 

Through discussion it was determined that language could be put in the covenants about where 
the drainage easement will be. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the concept plan for 
Pheasant Run located in the NW 1/4 of the NE 1/4 of Sec. 13, River Falls Township with the 
conditions that Mr. Murphy meet with Land Management staff to reconfigure the lot layout, 
identify drainage easements, and that he identify the buildable sites on lots 2-3 and 6. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept and preliminary approval for a major certified survey map 
development,. Lany Murphy, agent for Paul Johnson and Bernice and Mark Larson, Sec. 22, 
T27N, Rl9W, Town of Clifton: 

Larry Murphy was present and said that all information needed for concept and preliminary plan 
approval had been submitted. 

Staff report: Rod Eslinger recommended that the Land Management Committee approve the 
concept and preliminary plan for this land division. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to grant concept and preliminary approval for this major 
certified survey map development for Paul Johnson and Bernice and Mark Larson, Sec. 22, 
Clifton Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on information necessary for issuing citation to zoning violators: 

Mark Schroeder showed the committee the zoning violation citation form that is used. He said it 
is difficult and unnecessary to get the drivers license information from violators. A memo from 
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Bill Thiel, Corporation Council, said the committee establishes the information needed for a 
citation and requested that this information be eliminated. Motion by Peterson!Ruemmele to 
eliminate the drivers license information from the zoning violation citation form. Motion carried. 
It was clarified that the same form will be used, that information will just not have to be filled in. 

Discuss/take action on Interagency Land Use Council Report to Governor Thompson: 

Mark briefly reviewed his written report and asked if the committee wanted to submit comments 
on the Interagency Report. It was decided that no action would be taken at this time and that it 
will go on the agenda for a future meeting giving committee members a chance to review the 
report. 

The revisions to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance were reviewed at length. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the lOth day ofMarch, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes of 2-24-97 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on tabled conditional use permit for American Materials Corporation, 
agent for Paul and Judy Nielsen for non-metallic mineral extraction (limestone quarry) in 
the ag. zone located in the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4, Section 17, T26N, R16W, El Paso 
Township 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for private airstrip on property 
owned by Carl Stine, Sections 28 and 29, Martell Township 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for Don Overbye for a 
commercial communication tower located in Section 29, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development, Larry 
Murphy, agent for Paul Johnson and Bernice and Mark Larson, Sec. 22, T27N, R19W, 
Town of Clifton 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development, A.J. 
Halverson, Section 16, T27N, R18W, Town ofRiver Falls 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town ofRiver Falls ordinance to rezone 160 acres of 
land in Section 29, T28N, R18W from Ag. Residential to Exclusive Agriculture 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town ofRiver Falls ordinance establishing a Light 
Industry District 

Discuss/take action on refilling Land Management Specialist position 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn ~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth '·- · -~- .------- · ·-- · · -_{·-
Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list. 

Next meeting dates: March 24 
AprilS 
April23 
May7 
May21 

Public Hearing: M. Schroeder indicated that the date would have to be changed as the large meeting 
room was not available. It was changed to 5-14 (1st choice) or 5-13 (2nd choice). 

Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to approve the minutes of the 2-24-97 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present. Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the surveyors report as submitted. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Pittman!Ruemmele to approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on tabled conditional use permit for American Material Corporatio11 agent for Paul 
and Judy Nielsen for non-metallic mineral extraction (limestone quany) in the ag. zone located in the SE 
1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, Section 17, T26N, R16W, El Paso Township: 
Candace Schwantes from American Materials was present. She presented a new proposal which reduced 
the amount of material removed from the site. The new plan is basically the minimum needed to get the 
proper slope needed for reclamation. They would be removing 30,000 yards of material and are asking 
for a year to get the rock out, then a year for reclamation. Since they are only able to work during the 
summer month it would amount to two summers needed to close the quarry. Lloyd Yanisch of the El 
Paso Town Board said the township doesn't have objections to this proposal but want the quarry 
reclaimed in two years. 

Scott Schoepp, El Paso Township resident and landowner adjacent to the quarry, distributed his written 
comments and reviewed them briefly. He opposes this site as a permanent quarry as the original permit 
was only for the Hwy 72 project. He requested that American Materials be issued a citation for not 
reclaiming the quarry as required by the original conditional use permit. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



Staff report: 
Jim Kleinhans recommended approval for two years with the following conditions: 

Material removed should be limited to the minimum amount necessary to reclaim the quarry face to 
slopes of3:1. American Materials shall submit a plan to the Department ofLand Management 
establishing the limit of quarrying. 
The blasting and crushing is completed in 1997 plus the site is reclaimed no later than the June 1, 
1998, although fall of 1997 is preferable. 
American Materials provide a specific seeding and mulching plan to be reviewed and approved by 
staff 
Erosion control measures (the berm, sedimentation basin and erosion control netting) be upgraded 
prior to any processing and maintained throughout the project until final stabilization is 
accomplished. 
Add material to the quarry floor to establish more desirable reclamation elevations and possibly 
eliminate the need to sell excess materials. If stockpiles of aggregates are permitted for sale, permit 
the temporary scale plus limit their location on site until June 1, 1998. 
Hours of operation to 7:00a.m. to 7:00p.m. weekdays and Saturday from 7:00a.m. to 3:00p.m. 
Notify surrounding landowners prior to commencing blasting operation. 
Provide sanitary facilities on site during operations. 
Restoration should be completed at 3: 1 slopes with topsoil applied on grades so the landowners has 
some viable use of this land upon completion of the reclamation. There should be no faces on the 
slope. 
A new performance bond must be submitted and land use permit obtained for this site. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to take this item from the table. Motion carried. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Pittman to grant a conditional use permit to American Materials Corporation, agent for Paul 
and Judy Nielsen for non metallic mineral mining with the staff conditions listed and also that a 
performance bond be posted for $5,000/acre (4.4 acres), that notify surrounding neighbors ofblasting, 
that staff from Land Management do periodic inspections to insure compliance, that crushing take place 
only this year, and that reclamation be complete by June 1, 1998. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for private airstrip on property owned by Carl 
Stine, Sections 28 and 29, Martell ToWnship: 
Mr. Stine was present and stated that other than 1-2 other planes/year, he is the only one that uses this 
private airstrip. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said that no complaints had ever been received on this airstrip and 
recommended approval for 5 years. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to renewal the conditional use permit 
for Carl Stine for a private airstrip in the ag zone, located in Sections 28 and 29, Martell Township, for 5 
years. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for Don Overbye for a commercial 
communication tower in the ag zone located in Section 29, River Falls Township: 
No one was present representing Mr. Overbye. Jim Kleinhans said this 195ft. commercial tower had 
originally been issued a conditional use permit in late 1994. Towers over 150 ft tall, by FAA regulations, 
require one red flashing beacon. River Falls Township has not contacted the Land Management 
Department with any concerns about this site, therefore he recommended renewal for two years. Motion 
by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve renewal of this conditional use permit for a commercial tower in the 
ag zone, located in Section 29, River Falls Township, for a period of two years. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development Lany Murphy, agent 



for Paul Johnson and Bernice and Mark Larso]\ Sec 22, T27N, R19W. Town of Clifton: 
Larry Murphy was present and said that all the requirements had been met. Jim Kleinhans said the fees 
had been paid, the soil tests were done, and the CSM' s had been approved. He recommended final 
approval. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant final approval for a major certified survey map 
development for Paul Johnson and Bernice and Mark Larson, Section 22, Clifton Township. Motion 
carried with LeRoy Peterson abstaining from voting. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development, A.J. Halverson, 
Section 16 T27N, Rl8W, Town ofRiverFalls: 
Louie Filkins was present representing Mr. Halverson. He said he felt all the requirements had been met 
for final approval. Jim Kleinhans said staffhad reviewed this land division, the CSM's had been 
approved, and the fees paid. He recommended approval of the final plat. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to 
grant final approval for a major certified survey map development to A.J. Halverson, Section 16, River 
Falls Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town ofRiver Falls ordinance to rezone 160 acres ofland in Section 
29, T28N, R18W from Ag. Residential to Exclusive Agriculture: 
Mark Schroeder said that since the county has comprehensive zoning, any town ordinance must be 
approved by the county board before it takes effect. The Town of River Falls requests county approval 
of a town ordinance to rezone 160 acres ofland from Agricultural-Residential to Exclusive Agriculture. 
The land includes the SW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, S Yz of the NW 1/4, and the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4, all 
located in section 29, T27N, Rl8W. Rezoning the property will qualify the owner for farmland 
preservation tax credits. Motion by Peterson/B. Schroeder to recommend to the County Board approval 
of this rezoning request. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town of River Falls ordinance establishing a Light Industry District: 
Mark Schroeder said that since the county has comprehensive zoning, any town ordinance needs county 
approval before it becomes effective. The town of River Falls requests county approval of a town zoning 
ordinance establishing a Light Industry District. The proposed district is the same as the county's 
recently adopted light industry district with the exceptions that the town ordinance prohibits outside 
storage rather than requiring screening for certain uses; the town ordinance is more restrictive than the 
county on storage of vehicles at repair shops; and the town ordinance requires site plan review, the 
county does not. He recommended the Land Management Committee and County Board of Supervisors 
approve the ordinance. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to send on to the County Board recommending 
approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on refilling Land Management Specialist position: 
Mark Schroeder said that the Matt Rantala, Land Management Specialist has submitted his resignation. 
Mark requested permission from the committee to recommend to the Personnel Committee that the 
position be refilled. Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to refill the Land Management Specialist position. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on revised comprehensive zoning ordinance: 
Revisions to the draft comprehensive zoning ordinance were reviewed at length The committee received 
comments on several issues related to the revised ordinance. A public hearing draft of the ordinance will 
be prepared and sent to all towns prior to the public hearing. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN .·· ~··~~r~~<, ~ ... ~~--~ 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

'"P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 24th day ofMarch, 1997, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes of3-10-97 

AGENDA 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation agreements for James/.Kathleen Relander, 
Section 6, Clifton Township, and Dale/Diann Holcomb, Section 8, Rock Elm Township 

Discuss/take action on special exception permit for clean site for Hwy 35 project by H. 
James & Sons, Inc., agent for Laurie Unseth on a parcel located in the SW 1/4 ofthe NW 
1/4, Section 20 and Harvey Halpaus on a parcel located in the NW 1/4 of the NE 1/4, 
Section 19, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a minor subdivision, Larry Murphy and James 
and Patty Filkins, Section 13, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management Annual Report 

Discuss/take action on Interagency Land Use Council Report to Governor Thompson 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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March 24, I997 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Rod Eslinger, Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 
April 23 June II 
May 7 June 25 
May 2I Public Hearing for Zoning Ordinance - May I4 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes ofthe MarchIO, I997 meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation agreements for James/Kathleen Relander, Section 6. Clifton 
Township, and Dale/Diann Holcomb, Section 8, Rock Elm Township: 
James Kleinhans reported .that both farms are operated according to an approved conservation plan and the 
majority of farmland in both agreements includes prime agricultural soils which is consistent with the Pierce 
County Farmland Preservation Plan. The Land Conservation Committee made a recommendation to approve 
both farmland preservation agreements. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to recommend approval to the County Board, of the Farmland Preservation 
Agreement for 10 years for James and Kathleen Relander, Section 6, Clifton Township, and Dale and Diann 
Holcomb, Section 8, Rock Elm Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on special exception permit for clean site for Hwy 35 project by H. James & Sons, Inc., 
agent for Laurie Unseth on a parcel located in the Sw 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 20 and Harvey Halpaus on a 
parcel located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, Section 19, Oak Grove Township: 
Peter James was present and explained their plans to fill natural depressions on these sites with left over clean
fill materials from the Hwy 3 5 reconstruction. 

Staff report: 
Jim Kleinhans reported that these sites are adjacent to the Hwy 35 area. There are two separate areas on the 
Halpaus land, with site (a) having active gullies and site (b) being a lowland area. The project will start on 
April 14 and be done about mid-July. Kleinhans recommend approval with the following conditions: 
1. Final topsoil depths and seeding mixtures be approved by both landowners. Seeding and mulching should 

be completed within 7 days from the time topsoil is replaced. 

""""""' 
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2. A performance bond be issued to Pierce County in the amount of$12,000 for this project. 
3. Notify Solid Waste, Oak Grove Township, and the Prescott Fire Department if and whenever trees are 

burned. 
4. Notify Department ofLand Management so an inspection can be done prior to any filling to assure that 

white goods and debris are not buried under the clean fill. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to recommend approval to the Board of Adjustment for the clean fill sites on 
the Laurie Unseth parcel located in Section 20, Oak Grove Township, and on the Harvey Halpaus parcel 
located in Section 19 of Oak Grove Township with conditions listed by staff. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a minor subdivision. Larry Murphy and James and Patty Filkins, 
Section 13. River Falls Township: 
Mark Schroeder explained that this land division is going back to the original plan as that is what River Falls 
Township and the City of River Falls want. It was clarified that this change had taken place after the 
information had been sent out to the committee. Larry Murphy and Louie Filkins was present and said that 
since the configuration of the lots had changed back to the original plan, it would affect the covenants. Motion 
by Ruemmele/Pittman to grant preliminary approval based on covenant approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management Annual Report: 
Mark Schroeder stated the areas of greatest change in the 1996 Annual Report as compared to the 1995 
Annual Report are in the areas oflots of 15 acres or less created (84 in 1995, 305 in 1996) and in total 
construction value for all townships ($12, 131,699 in 1995, and $21,352,577 in 1996). Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the Department of Land Management Annual Report. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Interagency Land Use Council Report to Governor Thompson: 
Mark Schroeder asked if the committee wanted to make any formal response to this report as that is what the 
state is seeking. This item will be placed on the agenda for the April23rd LMC meeting. The committee 
directed Mark to prepare a letter of response for consideration at a future meeting. 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance: 
Revisions to the draft comprehensive zoning ordinance were reviewed. The committee received comments on 
several issues related to the revised ordinance, including allowing air strips in the RR8 district. Committee 
members and the Department of Land Management were sent a letter from the Citizens For the Preservation of 
the St. Croix in regard to this matter (a copy is filed with the minutes). 

Future agenda items: 
- Several land divisions 
- Possibly a temporary hot mix plant 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN A 

DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day of April, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes of3-24-97 

AGENDA 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation agreement for Willis and Matjorie 
Hildebrandt Trust and Marvin Hildebrandt Trust, Section 32, Clifton Township 

Public hearing for a rezone request, Agriculture to Light Industrial, by La Vern and 
Delores Kusilek, Section 17, T27N, R18W, River Falls Township 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on renewal of a conditional use permit for a shooting range in the ag. 
zone, Pierce County Rifle Range, Section 5, Ellsworth Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development, 
Dave Peters, Meier Crest, located in theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, 
theSE 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4, and the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, all in Section 9, T26N, R19W, 
Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Phase I of a major certified survey map 
development, Croix Country, by Don Fluegel, Section 26, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval of a major certified survey map development (27 
lots), Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, Section 28, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on concept and preliminary approval for major certified survey map 
development (3 lots) Larry Murphy, agent for Dan and Barbara Carlstrom, Section 4, 
Martell Township 

Discuss/take action on Interagency Land Use Council Report to Governor Thompson 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: May 7 
May21 
June 11 
June25 
May 14 - Public Hearing for Zoning Ordinance 

Motion by Peterson/Ruemmele to approve the minutes of the 3-24-97 Land Management Committee. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation agreement for Willis and Maijorie Hildebrandt Trust and Marvin 
Hildebrandt Trust, Section 32, Clifton Township: 
Jim Kleinhans reported that this is a new contract, they are working with Land Conservation to develop a 
conservation plan. The majority of the farmland includes prime agricultural soils which is consistent with the 
Pierce County Farmland Preservation Plan. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve this 25 year Farmland 
Preservation Agreement and forward a resolution to the County Board for final approval. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a rezone request, Agriculture to Light Industrial, by La Vern and Delores Kusilek, Section 17, 
T27N, R18W, River Falls Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. La Vern Kusilek was present and said that he had 
originally purchased the parcel to build a retirement home but because of Town ofRiver Falls ordinances that 
restrict densities and residential home construction in certain soil types, therefore he was asking to have the 
parcel rezoned as it seemed a good location for that type of use. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to 
public comments. 

Wm Schuttle, River Falls Township -He felt there was no need for this rezoning to light industrial and there 
were no area around it zoned anything but ag. residential. He was also concerned if rezoning was being 
requested in an effort to raise the value of the property. 
A.J. Halverson, River Falls Township- Said he lived in the area and has just developed five residential lots. Said 
there were about 12 acres on Hwy 65 between Cemstone and Wang Excavating that were zoned industrial that 
were vacant. 
Linda Schuttle, River Falls Township - Concerned that this was being considered in a residential area. 
Randy Larson, River Falls Township - Just in the process of constructing a new house adjacent to this area. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Their buildings would overlook the area and he felt the value of their house would be decreased because of the 
rezone. 
Louis Campbell, Chairman, Town ofRiver Falls -Read unapproved minutes from a River Falls Town Board 
Meeting indicating their approval of this rezone with restrictions required by township ordinances, including no 
outside storage, no machinery sitting outside for more than 72 hours, and site plan review. They felt this was an 
ideal location for a light industrial zone being that it is at the intersection of a state highway and a town road. 

Chairperson Kozak read a letter submitted by Richard Alexander, an adjacent landowner who was unable to 
attend the hearing, voicing his objection to this rezone request in that there is an industrial zone just down Hwy 
65 near the edge ofRiver Falls. He also felt that the rolling countryside should not have an island of light 
industrial applications in it (letter on file in Dept. ofLand Mgmt.). Campbell said the township had not received 
a letter from Mr. Alexander before the town meeting that this rezone was discussed at. 
Linda Schuttle, River Falls Township- Questioned what minimum acreage was required to construct a house. 
Randy Larson, River Falls Township- Said he had talked with LaVern Kusilek and had been told that the 
township would not let him put this land into residential lots but will allow light industrial applications. Mr. 
Larson didn't understand why the township would allow this. 

Chairperson Kozak closed the public comment portion of the hearing and asked for the staff report. Mark 
Schroeder reviewed his written report and explained that since it was written he had done another site visit and 
wanted to modify his recommendation approving rezoning the entire 26.9 acres. He felt that the steep wooded 
hillside was a natural buffer from adjacent landowners and therefore was recommending that only the bottom 
approximately 12 acres be rezoned to light industrial contingent upon River Falls town board support for the 
changes. 

A question was asked as to whether whoever purchased the parcel from the Kusileks could cut down all the trees 
that buffer the adjacent landowners. It was confirmed that they could. Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman that a 
recommendation be forwarded to the County Board to rezone only the approximately 12 acres along Hwy 65 
(map attached to minutes). Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of a conditional use permit for a shooting range in the ag. zone, Pierce County 
Rifle Range, Section 5, Ellsworth Township: 
Harold F osmo was present and stated that there had been no complaints to the Sheriffs Office on the operation of 
the range and only a few minor incidents of vandalism. Use of the range was up over the summer but down 
during the fall with 565 usages during the past year. He request the conditional use permit be approved for 5 
years. There was no one present objecting. Staff report: Kleinhans said no complaints had been voiced to the 
Department ofLand Management concerning the use of the shooting range. He recommended approval of this 
conditional use permit for five years. Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve renewal of the conditional use 
permit to operate the Pierce County Rifle Range in Section 5, Ellsworth Township for five years. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development, Dave Peters, Meier 
Crest, located in theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, theSE 1/4 of the SW 114, and the NW 
1/4 of theSE 1/4, all in Section 9, T26N, Rl9W, Oak Grove Township: 
Dave Peters was present and introduced Steven Bryant, an investor in the project, and Eugene Meier, the 
property owner. He said the soil borings had been done, surveying done, and the erosion control plan was done. 
The development consisted of31 lots, and was consistent with Oak Grove's 3 acre parcel requirement in that all 
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lots were 3-11.5 acres. Preliminary soil tests show at least mounds, with some conventional septic systems. 
They would like to abandon one driveway access point, build a road to township standards, which would have a 

good line of site both ways. He said he had spoken with Terry Peterson of the WI DOT who had said he would 
work with all involved to get approval. Portions of the proposed development are in CRP that will expire in 
September, and some will remain in until1998. 

Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report, saying he felt drainage was an issue, road design culverts 
seemed insufficient, and the existing quarry on the site that would need a conditional use permit to use the 
materials in the development. He said the Mr. Meier had signed an access covenant with the state DOT which 
allowed only 4 driveway access on his property along Hwy 10, not town road access as is being proposed by Mr. 
Peters. He recommended denial of concept approval because the property does not have sufficient road access 
for 31 lots. Mr. Peters said they are not planning to use material from the quarry as it would deter from the 
beauty of the property. They plan on reclaiming the quarry. Mr. Meier said the map showing drainage is not 
correct, that the drainage area is much less than the 624 acres shown. Motion by Pittman!Ruemmele to grant 
concept approval contingent upon applicant obtaining proper access to Hwy 10. Further the applicant shall 
provide information and plans for surface water drainage, erosion control, road design, quarry reclamation, and 
soil tests for preliminary approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Phase I of a major certified survey map development, Croix Country, by 
Don Fluegel, Section 26, Clifton Township: 
Don Fluegel was present and said he had met the requirements for final approval. Jim Kleinhans showed a map 
of the development and recommended approval of Phase I with the condition that the road be extended past lot 
1, 2, and 3 for access to the exception parcel. Motion by Pittman/Peterson to grant final approval of Phase I of 
Croix Country with the condition that the road be extended from the north to serve lots 1, 2, and 3. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval of a major certified survey map development (27 lots), Teny Pirius, 
Trumpeter Valley, Section 28, Oak Grove Township: 
Terry Pirius and Frances Ogden were present and showed a map of the new area of development. Ogden said 
Trumpeter Valley now includes the Thompson property. They are now proposing that the road into the 
development come through the Thompson land rather than how originally planned. Pirius said that moving the 
road should alleviate the problems with the Laib's driveway intersection and that he has asked Bill Holst to put 
gravel on their driveway. 

Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report. He recommended concept approval with the following 
conditions: 1 )The original entrance and access road for the adjacent landowners be restored to the original 
condition or to the satisfaction of the parties. Maintain the existing entrance as a secondary access road; 2) 
Additional soil borings be conducted for preliminary approval near lot 103 plus any area not covered by the 
original Trumpeter Valley golf course data; 3) A soil erosion control plan and notice of intent be approved for 
preliminary approval. Plans for possible gully heads and soil stabilization identified by staff will be submitted for 
preliminary approval; 4) Parkland dedication will be identified for preliminary approval and established prior to 
final approval; 5) Abandon the existing road encroaching on lots 108, 111, 113, and the north portion oflot 115 
plus the easement driveway north oflot 49; and 6) A performance bond be approved prior for the construction of 
roads. Mark Schroeder explained parkland dedication and showed a map from Terry Pirius indicating conserving 
bottom land along the Big River for hiking, fishing, bird watching, etc. Bill Schroeder identified the benefits of 
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including some bluffiop land for park purposes. 

Lengthy discussion ensued regarding which lots would be considered for discussion. Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant concept approval for this development except lots 95 through 103 in addition to 
the bottom land which will be up for discussion with Pierce County for possible parkland and that staff 
conditions as listed above also be included. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept and preliminary approval for major certified survey map development (3 lots), 
Larry Murphy, agent for Dan and Barbara Carlstrom, Section 4, Martell Township: 
Mark Peavy and Dan Carlstrom were present. Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report and 
recommended concept and preliminary approval. Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to grant concept and 
preliminary approval for a major certified map development (3 lots) to Carlstroms located in Section 4, Martell 
Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Interagency Land Use Council Report to Governor Thompson: 
Mark Schroeder said this will be placed on an agenda for a future meeting. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
1. Clean-fill site for Hwy 35 project 
2. CU permit for temporary hot mix plant 
3. Fee schedule for GIS information 
4. CU permit for airport in the ag. zone 
5. Several land divisions 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
SANDY LANGER 

DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 7th day of May, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes of 4-23-97 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral mining (sand pit) in 
the ag. zone, JeffNelson, on a parcel located in the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4 and the SW 1/4 
ofthe NW 114, Section 34 offof610th Street, T27N, R17W, Martell Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for a temporary hot-mix plant in the ag. zone, 
Monarch Paving, agent for JeffNelson, on a parcel located off of 610th St, in the NW 1/4 
of the SW 1/4, Section 34, T27N, R17W, Martell Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development 
( 64 lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for Stan Boles, located in the SW 1/4 of Section 13 and in 
portions of the NW 1/4 and the NE 1/4 of Section 24 off ofHwy 35, Oak Grove 
Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development (4 
lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst ill, located in the NE 
1/4 of the NW 1/4 off of 1200th Street, E. Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on clean fill site, H. James and Sons, agent for Lester Eichman on a 
parcel located in the NE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4 north ofthe intersection ofHwy 35 and llOOth 
Street, Section 21, Oak Grove Township 

Information on county grant administration program 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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May 7, 1997 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:03p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

May 14 - Public Hearing for Draft Ordinance 
May21 
June 11 and 25 
July 9 and 23 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes of 4-23-97. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report and also reported that the DOT had failed to notify him 
of a construction project that required saving some monuments. Once he was aware of it he contacted the 
survey supervisors and a crew was dispatched immediately. Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the 
Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for a sand pit in the ag zone, JeffNelson, Section 34, Martell 
Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Mr. Nelson was present and explained that the 
pit had been in existence for years although he is now wanting to enlarge it and be in compliance with the zoning 
ordinance. He said he operates the pit himself 
Chairperson Kozak opened the public comment portion of the hearing and the following comments taken: 

Joe Kroll, Martell Township: Asked how big the pit was and wondered if it would destroy the woods on Mr. 
Nelson's property. Mr. Nelson said the pit was approximately 8 acres in size and is approximately 1,000 ft. away 
from the woods. They would in no way be harmed. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said he had contacted the township and they approve ofthis site. He said the access road 
into the pit will be improved. Th~an is to go to the north and take out the ridge to make it more farmable. 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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There will be 3 benches and a berm will be placed along 61 Oth Street for screening. He recommended approval 
with a performance bond covering 8 acres. Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to approve the conditional use permit 
for a sand pit in the ag zone for JeffNelson on a parcel located in the NW 114 ofthe SW 114 and the SW 114 of 
the NW 1/4, Section 34, Martell Township with the recommended staff conditions that a performance bond be 
approved by Corporation Counsel for 8 acres for this land use and that a land use permit be issued for this site 
prior to May 31, 1997 and that the length of the conditional use permit be for two years. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for a temporary hot-mix plant in the ag zone, Monarch Paving. agent 
for JeffNelson, on a parcel located just off of 61 Oth Street in Section 34, Martell Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Neal Bakke ofMonarch was present. He explained the 
project consists of pulverizing the pavement on Hwy 63 from Hwy 10 to Hwy 19E near Martell and replacing it 
with new. He is looking to set the plant in the sand pit ofJeffNelsons for approximately 30 days starting around 
May 20. Chairperson Kozak opened the public comment portion of the hearing with the following comments 
taken: 

Joe Kroll, Martell Township: Was wondering about how long the hot-mix plant would be there and will the sand 
pit look the same after the hot-mix plant leaves? Mr. Bakke said that it will be there approximately 30 days and 
there will be no evidence that it was there after it is gone. 

Staff report: Kleinhans s_aid the haul road will be 610th toN to Hwy 63. The DOT will video-tape the road to 
document any road damage that Monarch will repair. Martell Township has indicated approval of this site. The 
plant has current air emission certification from the state. He recommended approval but felt a performance 
bond might be necessary. Monarch currently has a valid bond in effect at the Holst site. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve this conditional use permit to operate a temporary hot-mix plant by 
Monarch Paving for the approximately 30 days needed for the Hwy 63 project at the JeffNelson sand pit located 
in the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4, Section 34, Martell Township and that they be allowed to operate under the 
performance bond from the Holst site. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development (64lots), Bob 
Sheffers, agent for Stan Boles, located in the SW 1/4 of Section 13 and in portions of the NW 1/4 and the NE 
1/4 of Section 24 offofHwy 35, Oak Grove Township: 
Bob Sheffers was present. A map was displayed. Sheffers said the initial map had an extra lot that has been 
eliminated. He said this is just the first stage of the development which will eventually be 64 lots. 

Staff report: Eslinger said that Phase I of this development included lots 3-9 and 22-40 for a total of26lots. Soil 
reports had been submitted except for lots 22, 23 & 24 that still need to be done. Erosion control plans have 
been submitted to the state by Frances Ogden. There is an active gully head on Lot 5 which it is proposed to 
reshape, rip-rap and install a grass waterway. A letter of credit must be submitted prior to any road construction. 
An earthen dam constructed on lot 31 in 1991 appears to present no problems. The covenants have been 
submitted and Corp. Counsel Thiel reviewed and felt there was no conflict with the ordinance. He recommended 
approval of Phase I with the conditions listed in his staff report which are: 
1. All perimeter erosion control practices shall be inspected by staff prior to starting road construction and 

be installed in accordance with the Wisconsin construction Site Handbook. 

2. The erosion control practices shall be inspected weekly and within 24 hours after a 0.5 inch or greater 
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rainfall event by the applicant's engineer. Maintenance on erosion control practices shall be in 
accordance with the Wisconsin Construction site Handbook. Failure to maintain erosion control in 
accordance with Wisconsin Construction Site Handbook shall result in suspension of preliminary 
approval and stop work on the project. 

3. A letter of credit/performance bond for the road development must be reviewed and approved by 
Corporation Counsel prior to commencing road construction. 

4. The restrictive covenants shall be approved by Corporation Counsel before commencing road 
construction. 

He also wanted to add the condition that the additional soil borings must be done prior to approval being 
granted. Motion by Peterson!Pittman to grant preliminary approval to Bob Sheffers, gent for Stan Boles for 
Phase I of this development located in the SW 1/4 of Section 13 and in portions of the NW 1/4 and the NE 1/4 
of Section 24 off ofHwy 35, Oak Grove Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development ( 4 lots). Bob Sheffers, 
agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst ill, located in the NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4 off of 1200th Street, E. 
Oak Grove Township: 
Since this had not been addressed by the township yet, motion by Pittman!Peterson to table this agenda item. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on clean fill site, H. James and Sons, agent for Lester Eichman on a parcel located in the NE 
1/4 ofthe SE 1/4 north of the intersection ofHwy 35 and 1100th Street, Section 21, Oak Grove Township: 

Kleinhans said that this needs action by the Land Management Committee before being addressed by the Board 
of Adjustment. Peter James ofH. James & Sons had informed him that this project had changed many times in a 
short period of time and at this time they weren't sure ifthey'd even need it as the grades have been changed 
because of a pipeline not at the depth it was supposed to be at. H. James still wanted to keep the option open of 
using this site in the event the project plans change again. Kleinhans said the Halpaus site approved earlier would 
be used first. Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to send on to the Board of Adjustment with the recommendation to 
approve with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Information on county grant administration program: 
M. Schroeder said he was asked to inform the committee that Pierce County had contracted with Bill Campbell, 
UW-River Falls to search out grants that the county could be eligible for. Mark felt that parks grants, grants 
dealing with land acquisition or farmland preservation grants might be areas of interest to the county. If any of 
the committee members are interested in any other grants, let Mark know and he will pass the information along 
to Bill. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
-Farmland Preservation agreements 
-Conditional use application for a kitchen/classroom/workrooms in ag. zone 
- Conditional use application for an air strip in the ag. zone 
- Conditional use application for mineral extraction 
- Several land divisions 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 
Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day of May, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the Multi
purpose Room, lower level, Pierce County Office Building, 412 W. Kinne Street, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes ofS-7-97 

AGENDA 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for James and Laila Martin, 
Section 7, Union Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a 3 lot major certified survey map development, 
Larry Murphy, agent for Dan and Barbara Carlstrom, located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 1/4 
of Section 4, near the intersection on State Hwy 29 and 620th St., Martell Township. 

Discuss/take action on concept and preliminary approval for a 3 lot major certified survey 
map development, Larry Murphy, agent for Charles Haglund, located in the SW 1/4 of the 
NE 1/3 and the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4 of Section 18, T27N, R19W, offofCtyRd FF, 
Clifton Township. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development 
(35 lots), Dave Chadima, located in the NE 1/4 of the SE 1/4, Section 24, W. Clifton 
Township, and in the SW 1/4 of Section 19 and the NW 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4 of Section 30, 
E. Clifton Township, and concept and preliminary approval for an 8 lot addition to the 
original35 lot development located in the NE 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4, Section 19, E. Clifton 
Township. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for construction and operation of a commercial 
kitchen/classroom/workrooms in the ag zone on a parcel located at N447 244th Street, 
Stockholm, WI, Section 19, Maiden Rock Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for a non-metallic mineral extraction in the ag 
zone, American Materials Corporation, agent for St. Croix Group, LLC (Diamond Bluff 
Golf Club), at two locations, Location 1 being in Section 33 of Oak Grove Township and 
Location 2 being in Section 3 ofDiamond Bluff Township, all adjacent to 1050th Street, 
Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public he~· for a conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction in the ag 
CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
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zone, The Kraemer Company, agent for Honeycrest Farms Inc., on parcels located in 
Section 4 and 5, El Paso Township off of County Rd G., Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for operation of an air strip in the ag zone, 
Riviera Airport, Inc., on parcels located on 850th Avenue, Section 12, Clifton Township, 
Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on Comprehensive Revision to Pierce County Zoning Ordinance -
Title 18. 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

Minutes - Pierce County Land Management 
May 21, 1997- 7:00p.m. 
Pierce County Office Building 

Others: Dan Koich, Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer (see attached list) 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: June 11 & 25 
July 9 & 23 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve the minutes of5-7-97. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for James and Laila Martin, Section 7, Union 
Township: 
Kleinhans reviewed his written report indicating all soil types are considered prime ag soils according to the 
Pierce Co. Farmland Preservation Plan and the Land Conservation Committee made a favorable recommendation 
concerning this request. He recommended committee approval. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve this 
25 year farmland preservation agreement for James and Laila Martin and forward a resolution to the County 
Board for final approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a 3 lot major certified survey map development, Lany Murphy, agent 
for Dan and Barbara Carlstrom, located in the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 4, near the intersection of State 
Hwy 29 and 620th St., Martell Township: 
Larry Murphy was present saying conditions of preliminary approval had been met. Kleinhans said the CSM' s 
had been approved and fees paid and recommended final approval. Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve 
the 3 lot major certified survey map development for Dan and Barbara Carlstrom in Section 4 ofMartell 
Township. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept and preliminary approval for a 3 lot major certified survey map development, 
Larry Murphy agent for Charles Haglund located in the SW 1/4 of the NE 1/3 and the NW 114 of theSE 114 of 
Section 18 off of Cty Rd FF, Clifton Township: 
Larry Murphy was present and said these are now 10 acre lots, consistent with the minimum required by Clifton 
Township in the Kinnickinnic River Blufiland district. Kleinhans recommended granting concept and preliminary 
approval for this land division with the condition that driveway permits are obtained for access locations on 
County Road FF prior to final approval. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to grant concept and preliminary 
approval to Charles Haglund for this land division with the driveway condition recommended by staff Motion 
carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development (35 lots). Dave 
Chadima, located in the NE 1/4 of theSE 114, Section 24, W. Clifton Township, and 

in the SW 114 of Section 19 and the NW 1/4 of the NW 114 of Section 30, E. Clifton Township, and conctmt and 
preliminary approval for an 8 lot addition to the original 35lot development located in the NE 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4, 
Section 19, E. Clifton Township: 
Dave Chadima was present and he explained acquired rights to an additional 40 acres and a second entrance to 
County Road F to eliminate the floodplain road shown on the concept plan. The project now totals 46 lots on 
230 acres after reconfiguring the original proposal and adding lots in the 40 acre addition. Five 18' sodium vapor 
street lights are proposed as part of the first phase. Schroeder reviewed his written report recommending 
approval of the proposed 46lot major certified survey map development with the following conditions (note: 1 
and 2 have already been met): 
1. The applicant shall install all perimeter erosion control for department inspection prior to starting road 

construction. The applicant or agent shall inspect all erosion control weekly and following each 1.5 inch 
rainfall event and report inspection results to the department. Any damage to erosion control will be 
promptly repaired by the applicant prior to additional work. 

2. The 8 acre tract south of the phase 2 entrance road on the Pechacek farm shall be recorded by separate 
CSM at the time the road is constructed. 

3. The deadline for final platting of phase 2lots shall be extended to July 1, 2000. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to grant preliminary approval for a 46 lot major CSM development with staff 
conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for construction and operation of a commercial 
kitchen/classroom/workrooms in the ag zone by Judith Atlee on a parcel located at N447 244th Street, 
Stockholm, WI, Section 19, Maiden Rock Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Judith Atlee was present and explained what her 
application involved, which is the construction and operation of a kitchen/classroom to teach food processing, 
soap making, etc. She felt she would be teaching about one group per week with group size about 6-12 persons. 
She currently operates the Pine Creek Lodge Bed and Breakfast at this site. Kozak opened the hearing to public 
comments. John Erickson, Maiden Rock Township spoke in opposition to this proposed conditional use permit 
explaining that since the bed and breakfast opened up the traffic on this windy, gravel road has increased 
tremendously He lives on the road and has been asked on several occasions to pull people out of the ditch. He 
felt this is a rural area and increased traffic would be an additional cost to the township to maintain this road. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said he had spoken with the chairman of the Maiden Rock Town Board, Jack Luebker, 
and he didn't feel there was a lot of additional traffic at this site which is 3 Yz miles from Hwy 35. Kleinhans 
recommended the committee consider a one year approval with the following conditions: 
1. The new structure not exceed 5,000 square feet and obtain any state approval for commercial operation 

plus a county land use permit. 
2. A sanitary system be approved and installed prior to starting any classes. 
3. Any proposed signs be approved and permitted by the Zoning Department. 
4. Provide adequate parking facilities. 
5. Limit the number of persons per class to 25. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to table this issue until a site visit could be made and have it put back on an 
agenda at a later date. Motion carried. Ruemmele directed Kleinhans to get information from the township on 
the cost of the road upkeep. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for a non-metallic mineral extraction in the ag zone, American 
Materials Corporation, agent for St. Croix Group LLC (Diamond Bluff Golf Club), at two locations, Location 1 
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being in Section 33 of Oak Grove Township and Location 2 being in Section 3 ofDiamond Bluff Township, all 
adjacent to 1 050th Street, Pierce County: 
Candace Schwantes was present and said that new information had come to light this evening and asked that this 
item be tabled until the next meeting. Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to table until the next meeting. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction in the ag zone, The Kraemer 
Company. agent for Honeycrest Farms Inc., on parcels located in Section 4 and 5, El Paso Township off of 
County Rd G., Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the notice as published. Ron Clister and Roger Osegard of The Kraemer Company 
were present. They passed out a packet of additional information. The request is to allow the continuation of 
the quarry operations adjacent to the county quarry. They changed their plans so they wouldn't be close to 
where the county is working. They explained their long range plans including the five phases, plans for road 
access, berm construction, and restoration plans. They said the materials are currently being used in Ellsworth 
and Martell Townships. 

Chairperson Kozak asked for public comments. Lloyd Yanisch, El Paso Township Clerk said the township 
supported this quarry operation. There were no other public comments. Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his 
written report stating his concern is with the access road coming out on County G rather than on 425th Street as 
it is on a steep hill. He recoil1Illended approval of this conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction 
with the following conditions: 
1. A performance bond be reviewed and approved by Corporation Counsel. 
2. A land use permit be obtained for the quarry based upon the proposed acreage. 
3. The reclamation plan ofhigh walls be completed at 3:1 slopes. 
4. The erosion control be maintained on site to prevent surface water runoff from impacting the Rush River. 
5. The hours of operation be adjusted to prevent quarry operations beyond 9:00p.m. 
Discussion ensued regarding the driveway access, benching of wall faces, and restoration. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant 2 year approval of this conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral mining with 
the staff conditions listed and that the applicant work out wall heights and access to G with staff. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit for operation of an air strip in the ag zone, Riviera Airport, Inc., on 
parcels located on 850th Avenue. Section 12, Clifton Township: 
Chairperson Kozak explained the format for this public hearing in light of the numbers of people 
wishing to comment. The hearing notice was read as published. 

Howard Glenna representing Riviera, gave a history ofRiviera Airpark and showed slides of it and other slides in 
support of this conditional use permit. He gave a brief history of the court case and events leading up to this 
application for a conditional use permit. He asked for a complete hearing this evening and a swift decision. He 
said a representative of the WI Department of Aeronautics was present tonight to answer any questions that 
might require his expertise. Said he did not feel that this should be a new conditional use permit as the airport 
had been there from 1957 until the present time. He felt the staff from the Department ofLand Management was 
getting into an area that they were not familiar with. 

Staff report: M. Schroeder explained the purpose of conditional use permits. He explained a map that indicated 
when improvements on the lots in and around the airport were made and explained that the burden of proof is on 
the airpark to prove that it can fit in with the surrounding uses. He recommended the following options for the 
committee's consideration: 
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1. There is sufficient justification, based on the conclusions stated above, to deny the application for a 

Conditional Use Pennit for an airport in this location as it has not demonstrated compatibility with 
existing and planned land use, has not attempted to sufficiently limit noise from operations, and has not 
secured sufficient buffer areas for airport operation. 

2. Should the committee decide that there is justification for approving the airport application the following 
limitations are recommended: 

-flight training, including repeated take off's and landings 
-hours of operation 
-airplanes with certain engine types 
-airplanes above a certain weight 
-fly-ins 
-operations on certain days of the week 
-use of the runway in the Riverway District 
-designation of runway boundaries 
-types of aircraft 
-flight patterns 
-submission of flight and airport use at regular intervals to assure compliance with conditions 

If the committee chooses to follow this recommendation, it is suggested that it withhold a final decision 
to a future meeting to allow time for research on exactly what the limitations and conditions should be 
and allow all parties to submit information related to prospective conditions. 

3. Another option for the committee is to recognize that Judge Wmg's decision is under appeal and that the 
outcome of the appeal can affect the substance of any approval or approval with conditions that the 
committee might grant. Therefore, it is reasonable for the committee to delay action until the scope of its 
discretion in establishing conditions and the need for certain conditions is further defined. 

A memo from Bill Thiel, Pierce County Corporation Counsel provides the opinion that an action by the 
committee to table the application would allow the committee to grant a conditional use pennit in the 
future under the present ordinance, even if the ordinance should change between now and the time the 
appeal is decided. 

The appropriate motion under this option is to 1) table the request for a conditional use pennit for Riviera 
Airport to a meeting to be held within 45 days of Appeals Court's decision, at which time the committee 
can decide how to further process the application, and 2) continue the public hearing to a future date to 
be detennined so that additional testimony can take place in light of the appeal. 

Those testifying in support of the conditional use pennit for the airport were: 
Marilyn Mohr, River Falls: Getting aviation degree, plans to build house with hangar attached on this facility, has 

interest in park staying open. 
Michal Hustad, Glenwood, MN: Wants to someday own a house on a lot at this airpark. 
Brenda Schnorbrich, New Ulm, MN: Has flown into park, very beautiful, wants to remain open. 
John Mondus, River Falls: Lives on airpark, felt slides showed clearway is there, airplane pilots have more 

training than boaters on the river, noise not a factor. 
Ken Mayzak, Clifton Twp: Lives on airpark, doesn't feel facts presented by M. Schroeder are correct. 
Bonnie Pieczarke, River Falls: Questioned why neutral was being considered "against" 
S. Mondus, River Falls: Airpark resident, said life was happy until all this happened. 
AI Mondus, River Falls: Lived there 10 years, Vic Hagberg developed all of the lots, noise and nusiance from 

airpark doesn't compare to that created by the river. 
Mary Glenna, Clifton Twp: Said her points had been addressed. 
Vern Martin, Maiden Rock: Said doesn't reside in airpark but when he moved into the county in 1975 he was 
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aware that this airpark existed. 

Charles Herman, Clifton Twp: Lived in airpark a year and a half, hopes to own a helicopter someday. Felt flying 
strictly regulated with training, physicals, etc. Said map shown by Schroeder was incorrect as Riviera 
does not abut Kinnickinnic State Park. Flight paths were altered to avoid flying over the state park. 

Jim LeTourneau, Clifton Twp: Airpark resident, was president when it was established by the Land Management 
Committee and Corporation Counsel several years ago that Riviera Airpark was a legal use and 
grandfathered into current zoning. Felt Schroeders staff report was biased. 

Bob Clausen, River Falls: Lived in the area, felt there is noise from the river and lawn mowers also and that he 
made more noise with his lawn mower than the airplanes. 

K. M. Mackesey, River Falls: Lives on north side of airpark and they hear no noise inside conversations on deck 
are not disrupted by noise, and squirrels and birds continue at their feeder. 

Nancy Franz, River Falls: Officer of the St. Croix Riviera Association since 1986 and members of that 
association have voted on two occasions to support the Riviera Airport. In support were approximately 
27 families. 

Richard Crist, River Falls: Felt dozens of airports have configurations the same as Riviera's. Wondered ifLand 
Management Committee felt uneasy that Judge Wing had not recognized past actions of this committee. 

Bob Triese, River Falls: Has lived off of the runway since 1986 and the airport has never been a nusiance or 
noise problem, felt it was nice to have the activity around, the use was minimal. 

Those speaking in opposition to the conditional use permit for the airport: 
Jim Bloemendal, St. Croix Riviera owner: Said they were really neutral, could see both sides of issue but didn't 

feel these people should be denied the use of this airport and perhaps some negotiation could take place 
with limitations on the use of the airport. 

Dan Koich, DNR: Read letter prepared from information on application. Said he did not think that he had 
received copies of the information that went back and forth between the applicant and the Dept. efLand 
Mgmt. The DNR' s opposition was as it related to the St. Croix Riverway District and Kinnickinnic State 
Park. 

Daryl Richer, Manager, Kinnickinnic State Park: Although park didn't have formal mechanism to track 
complaints generally comments are negative because of noise (5 comments). Felt there was noise at the 
park from boat traffic and trucks on Cty F. For himself as a resident living in the area, he finds the planes 
an annoyance in the early a.m. and late at night. 

Harold Halverson, River Falls: Moved to county for peace and quiet and noise knows no boundaries. Felt the 
value of his property would be decreased. 

Audrey Halverson, River Falls, representing Citizens For the Preservation of the St. Croix: Gave presentation of 
the events concerning the airpark that led up to the court case. Refuted comments from supporters of the 
conditional use permit and gave a history of the airport as she saw it. Objected to planes flying 10-15 feet 
over her car and cited several instances of a military-type airplane that shook their house last summer. 
Felt the application for this conditional use permit should be for a new airport as the use had changed 
dramatically since 1972. 

Alice Pemble, Clifton Twp: Said the only access to the St. Croix River had been in Troy Township in St. Croix 
County. She and her husband felt their farm would be a wonderful access to the St. Croix River and the 
farm ultimately became part ofKinnickinnic State Park. She felt that the beauty of the park has been lost 
with airplanes flying over it. 

Glen Philipps, Oak Grove Twp: Said he lives next to an airstrip and knows how noisy and disruptive they can be 
so could sympathize with those people that live near Riviera. 

Sharon Philipps, Oak Grove Twp: Also lives next to an airstrip and doesn't feel this airport is compatible with 
the surrounding uses. 

Todd Stedfeldt, Clifton Twp: Felt the county should wait for the Court of Appeals decision prior to issuing any 
conditional use permits permits believing the interpretation of current zoning should be done by the Court 
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of Appeals. Said the difference between the River Falls Airport and Riviera Airport is that River Falls is 
public and Riviera is strictly private and serves no public purpose. Said there are probably 88 lots that 
could gain access to the airport which could cause a big problem in the future. 

Tom Thomas, WI Dept of Aeronautics: Was only there for information and not to choose sides. He commended 
M. Schroeder on his ability to tackle a difficult, technical subject. Said efforts have been taken to direct pilots 
away from the park. He flew over the airport and said it has the minimum 300ft required from the road and the 
runway length is relative to the pilot. 

Brief rebuttals were taken from both those in support of and opposed to the issuance of a conditional use permit 
for Riviera Airport. 

Ruemmele asked LeRoy Peterson, Chairman of Clifton Township ifthe township is involved in any ofthis 
discussion. Peterson indicated the Township would rather have the County deal with the issue. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Peterson to table the conditional use permit for Riviera Airport as recommended by staff and to 
readdress the issue within 45 days after the appeal decision, tabling the hearing until that time. Motion carried. 

Motion by Pittman/Ruemmele to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbraur 
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Present: Rich Ruemmele, Rita Kozak, LeRoy Peterson, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Rod Eslinger, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list. 

Chairperson Kozak explained the procedure to be used for submitting testimony and read the 
public hearing notice as published. She then called on those persons who had indicated they 
wished to offer public testimony. 

Jim LeTourneau, Clifton: Questioned the criteria used to map districts and said that in some cases 
there appeared to be spot zoning, which he objected to. 

Edwin Jakes, El Paso: Asked about regulations pertaining to pet cemeteries, model airplanes, 
sludge disposal, and the implications of the ordinance on tax rates. He cautioned the committee 
about too much regulation. 

Norbert Bechel, Rock Elm: Believed that Rock Elm did not accept changes to the ordinance and 
asked why more changes are being sought. 

William Wenzlaff, Oak Grove: Questioned the limitations on storing vehicles in conjunction with a 
home business and spoke in favor of increasing billboard sizes from 32 sf to 80 sf 

Dean Arneson, Trimbelle: Stated that larger lot sizes of 5 acres actually can lead to increased loss 
of farmland. Supported some residential development in wooded areas as a way to keep farmland 
open. 

Deborah Alhert, Clifton: Questioned the different regulations for home businesses and farm and 
home businesses. Spoke against allowing commercial development in agricultural areas via the 
farm and home business provision. 

Greg Erickson, Clifton: Spoke against allowing airports in P A and RR-8 areas. Also questioned 
how tree cutting restrictions along the Kinnickinnic River will affect attempts at prairie 
restoration. 

Rita Kozak noted that the committee received 86 postcards of comment in opposition to airstrips. 

""""""' 
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Richard Christ, Clifton: Believes there are 40 airstrips in Pierce County and does not believe they 
are intrusive on other types of development. 

Francis Ogden: Spoke in opposition to minimum house sizes, mobile home standards, driveway 
standards, and regulations on larger lots. He suggested flexible regulations for towns to choose 
from. 

Terry Pirius, Hudson: Questioned whether bluffland zoning is optional by each township. 

Howard Glenna, Clifton: Asked what steps the committee took to meet the goal of diminishing 
the number of nonconforming uses in the county, and said that several uses in Clifton, including 
the Riviera Airport have not been made conforming by the regulations. 

Vern Martin, Salem: Spoke against zoning. 

Marilyn Hayman, Maiden Rock: Requested that the bluffland overlay district be deleted. 

Allen Brown, Spring Lake: Supported development in cities and villages, not in the countryside. 

John Mondus, Clifton: Noted that the St. Croix Riviera Association passed a motion to allow the 
Riviera airport to continue operation. 

Alan Sukowatey, Gilman: Believed that land use and development decisions should be left to the 
landowner, called for a referendum to stop further development of zoning rules. 

Starla Deiss, Clifton: Requested more definitions and clarifications of home businesses. 

Rob Peterson, Gilman: Spoke in favor of community action to create a desirable place for the 
future and cautioned against not taking any action. Spoke in favor of acquisition of open space. 

Jack Luebker, Maiden Rock: Spoke against bluffland overlay. 

Bob Clausen, Clifton: Asked about rebuilding a burned out house in the Riverway District and 
whether it would be allowed. 

Roald Evenson, Clifton: Commended the committee on the proposed ordinance, believes that it 
gives flexibility to townships. 

Andrew Pietenpol, Clifton: Questioned changing the designation of primary ag land to RR-8. 

Dennis Hewitt, Union: Spoke against increasing requirements on filling and grading beyond state 
minimum standards. 

JeffY oung, Clifton: Spoke against giving zoning administrator the authority to decide how 
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unspecified uses should be processed, recommended that this authority should reside with the 
committee. 

Mike Michaud, Maiden Rock: On behalf of Maiden Rock Improvement Association, requested 
regulations to preserve land uses along rustic roads. Also spoke in favor of preserving wildlife 
habitat and regulations on utility substations> 12,000 volts, and spoke against driveway 
standards. He requested clarification on some sign regs. and recommended easing limits on signs 
for bed and breakfast establishments. 

Ken Mazak, Clifton: Spoke against not allowing home businesses on private roads. 

David Hegg, River Falls: Presented written comments from the realtor's association. 

Following these comments, which represented the end of those who registered to speak, 
Chairperson Kozak asked anyone if they wished to make any other comments. 

Ed Hanson, River Falls: Questioned why some people opposed including the blufiland overlay if it 
is only an option for townships and not mandatory. 

Virgil Thoner, Ellsworth: Asked if the committee had considered the cost of administering the 
ordinance. 

V em Martin, Salem: Cautioned against creating land use controls along rustic roads. 

Marilyn Hayman, Maiden Rock: Repeated her objection to blufiland overlay zoning. 

Ralph Schommer, Trenton: Spoke in favor of the revised ordinance. Said it is necessary to 
manage inevitable development. Believes the rules are reasonable. 

Jack Luebker, Maiden Rock: Said people are more concerned about trout in the rivers than they 
are about farmers. 

Public comments were ended. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

'"'?;ONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
>LANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

FAX (715) 273-6864 
,P.O. BOX 647 
~LLS\VORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 11th day of June, 1997, at 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

p.m. in the County 

7:00p.m. Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve Minutes ofS-21-97 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

AGENDA 

SANDY LANGER 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town ofRiver Falls ordinance rezoning from 
Exclusive Ag to Ag, on a 4 acre parcel located in SW 114 ofNE 114 and SE 114 ofNW 
114, Section 28, River Falls Township (Duane Driscoll) 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of a major certified survey map development, 
Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, for 74lots in Sections 28 and 33, Oak Grove Township, 
and final approval for 17lots in Section 28 and 29, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development ( 4 
lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst III, located in the NE 
114 of the NW 1/4 off of 1200th Street, E. Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Jim Weber, agent for Lionel Industries for a 
major certified survey map development (Slots), located in the NW 1/4 of the NE 114, 
Sec. 23 off ofHwy E, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development, Larry 
Murphy, agent for Robert Haglund, located in theSE 114 of the NE 114 and the NW 114 
of theSE 114, Section 18 off ofHwy FF, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on clean-fill site for Mark Larson, agent for Randy Bredahl, located in 
the SE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 15 off ofHwy FF, Clifton Township 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit for construction and operation of a 
commercial kitchen/classroom/workrooms in the ag zone by Judity Atlee, on a parcel 
located at N447 244th Street, Stockholm, WI, Section 19, Maiden Rock Township 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to Pierce County Zoning Ordinance (Title 
18) 
Discus/take action on rewrite of Subdivision Ordinance, contract for professional 
assistance 
Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 
~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT 
June 11, 1997- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth /u··;·, / v l::) /JJ i· · 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson"iignziuro Zt&.. ;{)_J:;Js"?4{k_...-/ 
Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer 

l:\::cto _ .~ £:?:::.7_L~.--7:...'....~.7;____-.:::.(_j_ .. :::..._' __ _ 

Next Meeting Dates: June 25, July 9, 23, Aug. 6, 27, Sept. 10, 24, 1997 

Approve Minutes ofS-21-97: Motion by Pittman!Peterson to approve. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. He also discussed a State Hwy 72 project east of 
town where they were notified too late to protect the monuments. Since the late notification was the fault of the 
state, Mr. Sheffers said the state volunteered to pay for it. Sheffers felt that the cost was minimal and could be 
covered by his budget. Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to accept the Surveyors Report and approve payment of 
his bills. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: 
Motion to approve the vouchers by Schroeder/Pittman. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town ofRiver Falls ordinance rezoning from Exclusive Ag to Ag, on a 4 acre 
parcel located in the SW 1/4 of the NE 1/4 and the SE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 28, River Falls Township 
(Duane Driscoll): 
Louie Campbell and Mr. and Mrs. Driscoll were present. Campbell explained that the township discussed and 
reviewed the situation and felt the parcel was unmanageable for farming. They talked to the state and decided to 
change the zoning to ag. residential. Staff report: M. Schroeder said this was before the Land Management 
Committee as required by ordinance. He recommended the committee approve this zoning change and submit to 
the County Board for their final approval. Kleinhans said that the certified survey map for this parcel had been 
recorded by the Register of Deeds prior to approval by the County Surveyor. The original CSM creating this 
new parcel along with the reviewal fee must be submitted for approval by the County Surveyor. Motion by B. 
Schroeder/Peterson to recommend rezoning this parcel from exclusive ag. zoning to ag. residential to the 
County Board. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval of a major certified survey map development, Teny Pirius, 
Trumpeter Valley, for 74lots in Sections 28 and 33, Oak Grove Township, and final approval for 17lots in 
Section 28 and 29, Oak Grove Township; 
Terry Pirius and Frances Ogden were present stating some changes had been made. Kleinhans showed a map 
which had the changes indicated on it which changed the final approval to 24lots rather than 17. Staff report: 
Kleinhans said he was recommending final approval for the 24 lots for Phase 2. He said he had spoken with Mr. 
Laib who had indicated that an ag~ent had been reached between Mr. Pirius and the adjacent landowners 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



6-11-97 LMC- page 2 
who had their road altered. The road had been upgraded and they were satisfied. B. Schroeder said that at 
preliminary approval certain lots were identified for possible consideration in lieu of park fees. He felt that lots 
95 and 96 should be eliminated and lots 91 and 92 added making those lots included for consideration being 91 
and 92 and 97 through 103. Mr. Pirius agreed to the change. Regarding the 74lots for preliminary approval, 
Kleinhans recommended approval with the conditions that 1) Erosion control plans be adjusted to address Land 
Conservation Department concerns. Inspections be done weekly or after 0.5 inch rainfall; 2) The existing 
performance bond be adjusted to cover the extra road work for this project; 3) Area set aside for parkland 
dedication be identified on the plat and final CSM. Discussion ensued regarding bonding. B. Schroeder 
reminded Mr. Pirius about the setback from the Indian mounds and the importance of his informing potential 
buyers of that setback and the fact that no construction, landscaping, excavation, etc. take place in that setback 
area. Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to grant final approval for the 24 lots and preliminary approval for the 74 
lots with staff conditions listed above. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development (4lots), Bob Sheffers, 
agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst III, located in the NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4 off of 1200th Street, E. 
Oak Grove Township: 
Bob Sheffers was present and indicated that the road entrance had been moved to satisfy Oak Grove Township. 
Staff report: Kleinhans recommended concept approval with the following conditions for preliminary approval: 
1) A road design be submitted with suitable slopes, erosion control measures and tree clearing for a safe access; 
2) Preliminary soil tests be conducted. He felt that mounds would probably be required for septic systems. 
Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to grant Hiniker/Holst concept approval with the staff conditions listed. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Jim Weber. agent for Lionel Industries for a major certified survey 
map development (8 lots), located in the NW 114 of the NE 1/4, Sec. 23 off ofHwy E, Oak Grove Township: 
Because this agenda item had not been presented to the township as of yet, it was removed from consideration by 
the Land Management Committee. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development, Larry Murphy,. agent for 
Robert Haglund, located in the SE 1/4 of the NE 114 and the NW 114 of theSE 1/4, Section 18 off ofHwy FF, 
Clifton Township: 
Mark Peavy was present representing the owner stating that all requirements had been met for final approval. 
Kleinhans recommended final approval. Motion by Pittman/Peterson to grant final approval for this 3 lot major 
certified survey map development. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for a clean-fill site for Mark Larson, agent for Randy 
BredahL located in theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 15, off ofHwy FF, Clifton Township: 
Mark Larson was present stating that he continues to use this site but only placed about 50 loads in it last year 
consisting of mostly stumps and some concrete. Staff report: Kleinhans said this site was well maintained and 
had a gate that secured it. He recommended approval, suggesting that the renewal period be extended for longer 
than two years. Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve renewal of the conditional use permit for 4 years 
for a clean fill site for Mark Larson, agent for Randy Bredahllocated in Section 15, Clifton Township. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit for construction and operation of a commercial 
kitchen/classroom/workrooms in the ag zone by Judith Atlee, on a parcel located at N447 244th Street, 
Stockholm, WI, Section 19, Maiden Rock Township: 



6-11-97 LMC- page 3 
This item was tabled at the 5-21-97 Land Management Committee Meeting. It was taken off the table for 
purposes of discussion and decision. Judith Atlee was present and addressed traffic issues and access. She said 
not all of the additional traffic is generated by her bed and breakfast. She said she was only aware of one 
instance where one client of the B & B had gone off the road. She said concerning the new staff report, she 
would like to see condition #2 dropped which would limit her new building to 1500 sq. ft .. She did not want to 
have the design of the structure done. B. Schroeder questioned the rural solitude being disturbed by increased 
people in the area attending classes that may be offered. John Erickson was present and said he had helped tow 
several people out of the ditch who had indicated that they had stayed at the B & B. He again spoke against this 
proposal as the roads getting to it are dangerous and the increased traffic has an impact on the surrounding 
neighbors. Mike Michaud, Maiden Rock Township, indicated he appreciates the solitude also but there are no 
guarantees that the rural character would never change, given the number of people who enjoy the area. He 
didn't feel that people would have to be bused to the site from the Bauer property if the class size was limited to 
15 people. Staff report: Mark Schroeder said that the Maiden Rock Town Board had discussed the proposal at 
its June 9, 1997 meeting and they had no objections to the proposal but indicated they had no plans to upgrade 
the road to the site beyond normal maintenance as is already done. He recommended approval of the conditional 
use permit for a classroom/kitchen with the following conditions: 
1. Class size be limited to 15 persons unless approval is obtained from the Land Management Committee. 
2. The proposed classroom/kitchen building be no larger than 1500 sq. ft. 
3. Applicant obtain all necessary state approvals and permits for the use. 
4. 70th Avenue and 244th Street be identified as the preferred route to the site and directional signs be 

maintained only along that route. All signs to have necessary county sign permits. 
5. The Land Management Committee approves of Judith Atlee as manager ofthe operation as part ofthe 

application for a conditional use permit, and that any change of designated managers will require a new 
conditional use permit public hearing and renewal application. 

He explained that the 1500 sq. ft. was just an arbitrary number that the committee could adjust up to the 
maximum of 5,000 sq. ft. Discussion took place regarding types of classes and size limitations. Motion by 
Peterson/B. Schroeder to approve the conditional use permit to Judith Atlee for classrooms/kitchen facility with 
all staff conditions except #2. Motion by B. Schroeder/Pittman to amend the motion to include a review by the 
committee of final site plan for building size. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on rewrite of Subdivision Ordinance. contract for professional assistance: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed his written staff report indicating that Title 17 is outdated and in need of revisions. It 
is time for a new code with clear provisions to create a more orderly land division process in the county. He 
requested committee approval to begin rewriting the ordinance and recommend to the Finance Committee that 
Eric Strauss be hired to assist with the project with the cost of the contract being $5,000. Motion by B. 
Schroeder /Pittman to approve and send on to the Finance Committee for their approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on comprehensive revision to Pierce County Zoning Ordinance (Title 18): 
The revisions to Title 18 were reviewed by the committee at length. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
1. Farmland Preservation application 
2. Conditional use permit for a tower in Oak Grove Township 
3. What to do with department Oldsmobile 

Motion by Pittman/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 
Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 ~ ... :" 
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ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 ]j 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 25th day of June, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-11-97 Land Management Committee Meeting and 5-14-97 Public 
Hearing for Draft Ordinance 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Carl J. Hendrickson, Section 
8, Ellsworth Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major certified survey map development (26 
lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for Stan Boles, located in the SW 1/4 of Section 13 and in 
portions of the NW 1/4 and the NE 1/4 of Section 24 off ofHwy 35, Oak Grove 
Township 

Discuss/take action on fee for preparation ofWI Grant applications 

Discuss/take action on Ordinance to create a public records retention policy 

Discuss/take action on revisions to Pierce County Zoning Code (Title 18) 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE :,:~~~,.,i: :~~~~ v c·~ : 11{ j ~ 
June 25, 1997- 7:00p.m. ~'·~"a.u,--- , , ;{, ~ 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Date m .m-~~---~ __ ,.. 
Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: July 9, 23; Aug. 6, 27; Sept. 10, 24 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes of the 5-14-97 meeting. Motion carried. 
Motion by Pittman!Peterson to approve the minutes ofthe 6-11-97 meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Carl J. Hendrickson, Section 8, 
Ellsworth Township: 
Staff report: Kleinhans said this land is zoned agriculture and operated according to an approved 
conservation plan, with the majority of the farmland being prime agricultural soils. The Land 
Conservation Committee will make a recommendation concerning this farmland preservation 
agreement at their next meeting. He recommend committee approval of this 15 year Farmland 
Preservation Agreement contingent upon the Land Conservation Committee approval and 
forward a resolution to the County Board in July. Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approve 
the 15 year Farmland Preservation Agreement for Carl J. Hendrickson, Section 8, Ellsworth 
Township contingent upon Land Conservation Committee approval and forwarding a resolution 
to the County Board. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major certified survey map development (26 lots), Bob 
Sheffers, agent for Stan Boles, located int he SW 1/4 of Section 13 and in portions ofthe NW 1/4 
and the NE 1/4 of Section 24 off ofHwy 3 5, Oak Grove Township: 
Bob Sheffers was present stating he felt all of the information required for final approval had been 
submitted to the Department ofLand Management. Staff report: Kleinhans presented a staff 
report which said the CSM' s had been approved and the fees paid. Kleinhans recommended 
committee final approval for this land division with the condition that the letter of credit for the 
road construction be submitted and approved by Corporation Counsel prior to any road 
construction. Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant final approval to Stan Boles for this 26 
lot subdivision located in Section 24 of Oak Grove Township with staff condition listed. Motion 
carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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6-25-97 LMC - page 2 
Discuss/take action on fee for preparation of WI Grant applications: 
Mark Schroeder said this was supposed to have been removed from this agenda and taken up 
when all department fees are reviewed. 

Discuss/take action on Ordinance to create a public records retention policy: 
Mark Schroeder said Ordinance 97~4 drafted by Corporation Counsel updates the county's rules 
on retaining public records for a certain length of time before they can be disposed, with the 
length of retention depending on the type of document. This update is necessary because the 
county is installing a document imaging system which will store records on disk. Although there 
were some minor statutory references that needed changing, he recommended approving 
Ordinance 97-04 and send it to the Finance Committee. Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to update 
those minor changes and send on to the Finance Committee for their approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on revisions to the Pierce County Zoning Code (Title 18): 
Revisions to Title 18 based on public comment were reviewed by the committee at length. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 9th day of July, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

AGENDA 

Approve minutes of 6-25-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a minor subdivision, Pheasant Run (7 lots), Larry 
Murphy and Patti and James Filkins, Sec. 13, T 27N, R19W, Town of River Falls 

Public Hearing for a conditional use permit to Hilltop Communications, agent for Stanley 
Boles to construct a 260ft. high cellular transmission tower in the ag. zone, on a parcel 
located in the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4, Section 17, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township off 
ofHwy 35, Pierce Co., WI 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development 
(31lots), Dave Peters, Meier Crest, located in theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the NE 1/4 of 
the SW 1/4, and the SE 1/4 of the SW 114, and the NW 1/4 of the SE 1/4, all in Section 9, 
T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, located near the intersection ofHwy. 10 and QQ. 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

~.~.,FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT 
July 9, 1997- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

DRAFT 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, others (see attached list) 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: July 23, August. 6, 27; Sept. 10, 18; Oct. 9, 21. 

Surveyors Report: None 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve vouchers. Motion carried. 

Approve Minutes: Motion to approve minutes of 6-25-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 
by Pittman!Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a minor subdivision. Pheasant Run (7 lots). Larry 
Murphy and Patti and James Filkins. Sec. 13 T27N. R19W. Town ofRiver Falls: 
Louie Filkins was present stating that all requirements had been met for final approval. He said 
the only unresolved issue is the park fees in that River Falls Township said they get the park fee 
but it seems the park fee must also be paid to the county. He didn't feel they should have to pay 
both municipalities. Staff Report: Kleinhans distributed a letter from the Town ofRiver Falls 
regarding the park fee. He said terms ofthe ordinance require that $100/undeveloped lot plus 
$100.00 for plat review be collected by the county. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee grant final approval for this plat contingent upon the final approval issued by the 
Department of Commerce, and the appropriate fees are paid to Pierce County. Louie Campbell, 
Chairman of River Falls Township didn't feel that both the township and the county should collect 
park fees. He felt the township should collect the fees and use the money for maintenance of 
parks in the township. Motion by Peterson!Ruemmele to grant final approval for Pheasant Run 
located in Section 13, River Falls Township, contingent on Dept. of Commerce approval and 
payment of park fees to the county. Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



Public Hearing for a conditional use permit to Hilltop communications, agent for Stanley Boles, to 
construct a 260 ft. high cellular transmission tower in the ag. zone, on a parcel located in the SE 
114 ofthe SE 1/4, Section 17, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township offofHwy 35. Pierce Co .. 
WI: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Jim Boles and Patrick Scofield of 
Hilltop Communications were present. Boles showed a map of the area indicating that they 
owned a large buffer of land around the proposed site. He said their farming operation used 
hand-held radios and weren't able to use them off of other towers. Scofield said they had been 
contacted by Boles about building a tower and decided to do it together with Boles providing the 
site and Hilltop providing the tower. He said the tower would be set back as far as possible 
behind the buildings, painted orange and white, and will not have a strobe light at night. The 
tower will be guyed in three directions and they are planning on a utility building at the base of the 
tower. Up to 15 others tenants will be able to co-locate on this tower with several other 
communication providers showing interest. 

Kozak opened the meeting to public comment. There were none. Staff report: Kleinhans 
reviewed his written report. He said Oak Grove Township had approved this site. He had 
received a letter from Hilltop saying they would obtain FAA approval prior to erecting the tower, 
and agreed to dismantle it if operation ceases for a continual 12 month period. They also said that 
the other towers in the area would not suit their needs as some are blocked by bluffs, and the 
Holst Tower is unable to hold additional equipment. He recommended approval with the 
conditions that: 1) Require the tower markings meet FAA guidelines and not display a white 
strobe after dark; 2) Applicant agrees to dismantle the tower if operation ceases for a 12 month 
period; and 3) Applicant obtains FAA approval prior to issuance of a land use permit. After 
lengthy discussion regarding co-location, use of existing towers, etc., motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant Hilltop Communications, agent for Stan Boles, a conditional use 
permit to construct a communication tower with the conditions recommended by staff and that 15 
co-locaters (renters) be provided space on this tower. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development (31 
lots), Dave Peters, Meier Crest, located in theSE 114 of the NW 1/4, the NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, 
theSE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, and the NW 1/4 of theSE 1/4, all in Section 9, T26N, R19W, Oak 
Grove Township, located near the intersection ofHwy. 10 and QQ: 
Jim Weber was present and showed a map of the 31lot development. Peterson asked how road 
access had been obtained when the DOT said they would not approve it. Ruemmele said he had 
spoken with Terry Peterson of the DOT who said he had been told by those in authority over him 
to approve it. Dennis Gagnier said it had been called to his attention that the access road to Hwy 
10 needed to be changed to a 90 degree angle rather than the existing 66 degree angle. Dave 
Peters indicated that an agreement had been reached to eliminate the curb in the entrance area and 
replace it with a "dish" type curb for easier snow plowing. Staff report: Kleinhans said 
preliminary soil tests indicate suitable soils for septic systems on all lots. He said some acreage in 
CRP can't be touched until the end of September, others not until1999. Road construction 
cannot commence on any acreage currently enrolled in CRP until the expiration date. He said the 
grass waterway should be designed and constructed adjacent to and prior to the proposed road 
construction. He recommended approval with the following conditions: 



1. Eliminate the regular curb and adjust the angle of the entrance to Hwy 10 from 66 degrees 
to 90 degrees; 

2. Erosion control and road construction bond be approved prior to any ground disturbance; 
3. The applicant submit a road construction schedule that will not interfere with the 

Conservation Reserve Program constraints; 
4. The drainage easement have any approved waterway design that will be constructed, 

mulched and seeded prior to any road construction; 
5. The driveway access location for lot 1 be located on the final plat; 
6. Specify responsible party to monitor erosion control measures in the maintenance section 

ofthe erosion control and storm water management plan, with county approval of person 
designated by developer as responsible party. Amend item 3 ofinstallation section ofthis 
plan to require ditch side slopes stabilized by either sodding or seeding and mulching 
within 24 hours of final grading instead of a week; 

7. Any variations in the final reclamation plan for the quarried areas of this property be 
approved by the Land Management Department. 

Bill Schroeder asked Mr. Meier of he was aware of what lengths had been taken by the developer 
to get driveway access for this development. He felt developers seem to have disregard for local 
people and regulations and felt that tactics taken by Mr. Peters had created anxiety for many 
people. He felt Mr. Peters should have purchased the property and then developed it rather than 
using Mr. Meier as a front person for his project. He wanted Mr. Peters to know that conditions 
set forth by the committee will have to be adhered to. Ruemmele voiced his concerns over how 
access to Hwy 10 had been obtained and felt that the tradeoff of two unused field roads for an 
access road for 31 lots on a state highway didn't make sense and set a precedent for future large 
developments along Hwy 10. Motion by Schroeder to grant preliminary approval for Meier Crest 
with the conditions recommended by staff along with the stipulation that a $200/day fine be 
imposed for not complying with those conditions, second by Ruemmele with the addition of a 
statement that the agricultural neighbors surrounding this subdivision should not suffer as a result 
of this residential development. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
1. CUP renewal for a marina and campground on Trenton Island 
2. Revised Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance 
3. Revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT 
July 9, 1997- 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, others (see attached list) 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: July 23, August. 6, 27; Sept. 10, 18; Oct. 9, 21. 

Surveyors Report: None 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve vouchers. Motion carried. 

Approve Minutes: Motion to approve minutes of 6-25-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 
by Pittman/Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a minor subdivision, Pheasant Run (7 lots). Larry 
Murphy and Patti and James Filkins. Sec. 13. T27N, Rl9W, Town ofRiver Falls: 
Louie Filkins was present stating that all requirements had been met for final approval. He said 
the only unresolved issue is the park fees in that River Falls Township said they get the park fee 
but it seems the park fee must also be paid to the county. He didn't feel they should have to pay 
both municipalities. Staff Report: Kleinhans distributed a letter from the Town of River Falls 
regarding the park fee. He said terms ofthe ordinance require that $100/undeveloped lot plus 
$100.00 for plat review be collected by the county. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee grant final approval for this plat contingent upon the final approval issued by the 
Department of Commerce, and the appropriate fees are paid to Pierce County. Louie Campbell, 
Chairman ofRiver Falls Township didn't feel that both the township and the county should collect 
park fees. He felt the township should collect the fees and use the money for maintenance of 
parks in the township. Motion by Peterson!Ruemmele to grant final approval for Pheasant Run 
located in Section 13, River Falls Township, contingent on Dept. of Commerce approval and 
payment of park fees to the county. Motion carried. 
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Public Hearing for a conditional use permit to Hilltop communications. agent for Stanley Boles. to 
construct a 260 ft. high cellular transmission tower in the ag. zone, on a parcel located in the SE 
1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, Section 17, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township offofHwy 35, Pierce Co., 
WI: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Jim Boles and Patrick Scofield of 
Hilltop Communications were present. Boles showed a map of the area indicating that they 
owned a large buffer ofland around the proposed site. He said their farming operation used 
hand-held radios and weren't able to use them off of other towers. Scofield said they had been 
contacted by Boles about building a tower and decided to do it together with Boles providing the 
site and Hilltop providing the tower. He said the tower would be set back as far as possible 
behind the buildings, painted orange and white, and will not have a strobe light at night. The 
tower will be guyed in three directions and they are planning on a utility building at the base of the 
tower. Up to 15 others tenants will be able to co-locate on this tower with several other 
communication providers showing interest. 

Kozak opened the meeting to public comment. There were none. Staff report: Kleinhans 
reviewed his written report. He said Oak Grove Township had approved this site. He had 
received a letter from Hilltop saying they would obtain FAA approval prior to erecting the tower, 
and agreed to dismantle it if operation ceases for a continual12 month period. They also said that 
the other towers in the area would not suit their needs as some are blocked by bluffs, and the 
Holst Tower is unable to hold additional equipment. He recommended approval with the 
conditions that: 1) Require the tower markings meet FAA guidelines and not display a white 
strobe after dark; 2) Applicant agrees to dismantle the tower if operation ceases for a 12 month 
period; and 3) Applicant obtains FAA approval prior to issuance of a land use permit. After 
lengthy discussion regarding co-location, use of existing towers, etc., motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant Hilltop Communications, agent for Stan Boles, a conditional use 
permit to construct a communication tower with the conditions recommended by staff and that 15 
co-locaters (renters) be provided space on this tower. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development (31 
lots), Dave Peters, Meier Crest. located in the SE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, 
theSE 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4, and theNW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, all in Section 9, T26N, R19W, Oak 
Grove Township, located near the intersection ofHwy. 10 and QQ: 
Jim Weber was present and showed a map of the 3llot development. Peterson asked how road 
access had been obtained when the DOT said they would not approve it. Ruemmele said he had 
spoken with Terry Peterson of the DOT who said he had been told by those in authority over him 
to approve it. Dennis Gagnier said it had been called to his attention that the access road to Hwy 
10 needed to be changed to a 90 degree angle rather than the existing 66 degree angle. Dave 
Peters indicated that an agreement had been reached to eliminate the curb in the entrance area and 
replace it with a "dish" type curb for easier snow plowing. Staff report: Kleinhans said 
preliminary soil tests indicate suitable soils for septic systems on all lots. He said some acreage in 
CRP can't be touched until the end of September, others not until1999. Road construction 
cannot commence on any acreage currently enrolled in CRP until the expiration date. He said the 
grass waterway should be designed and constructed adjacent to and prior to the proposed road 
construction. He recommended approval with the following conditions: 



1. Eliminate the regular curb and adjust the angle ofthe entrance to Hwy 10 from 66 degrees 
to 90 degrees; 

2. Erosion control and road construction bond be approved prior to any ground disturbance; 
3. The applicant submit a road construction schedule that will not interfere with the 

Conservation Reserve Program constraints; 
4. The drainage easement have any approved waterway design that will be constructed, 

mulched and seeded prior to any road construction; 
5. The driveway access location for lot I be located on the final plat; 
6. Specify responsible party to monitor erosion control measures in the maintenance section 

ofthe erosion control and storm water management plan, with county approval of person 
designated by developer as responsible party. Amend item 3 of installation section of this 
plan to require ditch side slopes stabilized by either sodding or seeding and mulching 
within 24 hours of final grading instead of a week; 

7. Any variations in the final reclamation plan for the quarried areas of this property be 
approved by the Land Management Department. 

Bill Schroeder asked Mr. Meier of he was aware of what lengths had been taken by the developer 
to get driveway access for this development. He felt developers seem to have disregard for local 
people and regulations and felt that tactics taken by Mr. Peters had created anxiety for many 
people. He felt Mr. Peters should have purchased the property and then developed it rather than 
using Mr. Meier as a front person for his project. He wanted Mr. Peters to know that conditions 
set forth by the committee will have to be adhered to. Ruemmele voiced his concerns over how 
access to Hwy 10 had been obtained and felt that the tradeoff of two unused field roads for an 
access road for 31 lots on a state highway didn't make sense and set a precedent for future large 
developments along Hwy 10. Motion by Schroeder to grant preliminary approval for Meier Crest 
with the conditions recommended by staff along with the stipulation that a $200/day fine be 
imposed for not complying with those conditions, second by Ruemmele with the addition of a 
statement that the agricultural neighbors surrounding this subdivision should not suffer as a result 
of this residential development. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
1. CUP renewal for a marina and campground on Trenton Island 
2. Revised Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance 
3. Revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 23rd day of July, 1997, at 7:00 p.m. in the County 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 7-9-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit to Duane Ferguson to operate a 
marina and campground on Trenton Island on parcel that is part of Gov. Lot 1, Section 
14, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on outline for revised Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance, Title 17 

Discuss/take action on Comprehensive Revision to Pierce County Zoning Ordinance, 
Title 18 

Agenda items for future meetings 
sANDY LANGER 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 p Oi"'lRQ 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 ~~.~ ,~ 

Date 
MINUTES -LAND MAN:;-;-:;A~G~E;!:ME:-;;;;NT:-;;;-~~~~~~ ...... """ 
July 23, 1997- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Eric Strauss, Bev Bierbrauer, others (see attached list) 

Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to approve the minutes of the 7-9-97 Land Management Committee 
Minutes. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit to Duane Ferguson to operate a marina 
and campground on Trenton Island on a parcel that is part of Gov. Lot 1, Section 14, T24N, 
R18W, Trenton Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Duane Ferguson and partner Paul Hayden were present. Hayden explained that until they 
received a letter from James Wehinger, Plumbing Consultant with the WI Dept. of Commerce 
dated June 2 indicating that they are in violation of the WI sanitary and plumbing code, they 
weren't aware there were problems. Walt Burcaw of the WI Dept. ofHealth and Family Services 
also sent them a letter indicating they would not receive a campground license until the violations 
cited by Wehinger were corrected. They understand that they must upgrade their facility to meet 
the requirements. They have hired a licensed plumber that felt that perhaps to speed up the 
process, JeffLawrence of Cedar Corp. could be hired to draft the design which could then be 
installed by a licensed plumber. Mr. Lawrence felt that this could be accomplished in the 
extended time-frame that was given them by Mr. Wehinger of August 15. He said they definitely 
want to be in compliance but felt they needed the additional time from the county that the Dept. 
of Comm. had given them. 

Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed the violations at the campground including several problems with 
the water distribution system and the appearance of campers discharging sanitary wastes onto the 
ground, as witnessed by himself and Walt Burcaw on a site visit. He felt that Mr. Ferguson and 
Mr. Hayden had delayed correcting the violations until the eleventh hour when threatened with 
closure. Discussion ensued concerning the placing of fill in the floodplain and the elevations 
Kleinhans recommended they supply to determine hydrologic impact in the floodway. He 
recommended the committee table action on the renewal of this conditional use permit to operate 
a marina/campground until the August 27th meeting, which is after the August 15 deadline given 
the facility by the state. At that time it will be determined if they have corrected the violations 

""""""' 
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cited by the state and submitted survey elevations to the DNR relative to the floodplain. Motion 
by Peterson!Pittman to table until the August 27th meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on outline for revised Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance Title 17: 

Eric Strauss was present, distributed the outline of the revised ordinance and briefly reviewed it 
and how it differs from the current Subdivision Ordinance. He said Title 17 will be repealed and 
reenacted and contain just subdivision regulations and a separate sanitary code will have to be 
developed. He said the draft will be available in two weeks and suggested the process to adopt 
include committee review, and approval, a meeting held with surveyors for comments, and a 
public hearing. Kozak felt there might be some confusion for the public if the public hearing for 
the Subdivision Ordinance was held while the County Board was still in the process of 
discussing/adopting the Zoning Ordinance. It was detennined that a public informational meeting 
held in September wouldn't create too much confusion. Strauss and Mark Schroeder will have 
the draft available for committee review in two weeks. 

Discuss/take action on Comprehensive Revision to Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. Title 18: 

The revisions to Title 18 were reviewed by the committee at length. Motion by Peterson/Pittman 
to approve the final version of Title 18 and send on to the County Board for their approval. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 6th day of August, 1997, at 7:00 p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of7-23-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Vernon Martin, agent for Jerome and Sandra 
Kane, for a private grass airstrip in the ag. zone, on parcels located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 
1/4, the NW 1/4 of theSE 1/4, and the SW 1/4 of theSE 114, Section 21, and the NW 1/4 
of the NE 114, Section 28, T25N, R16W, Salem Township, at the end of390th St. near 
Cty Rd A, Pierce Co., WI. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Robert Gilbertson to modifying item #3 of 
the conditional use permit (reqirement to enlarge septic system) issued September 25, 
1996 for a duplex in the ag. zone, on a parcel located in the NE 1/4 ofthe NW 114, 
Section 4, T25N, R17W, Hartland Township, Pierce County, WI. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to amend the Pierce County Zoning Map to rezone a parcel efland (80 
acres) owned by Pierce County from industrial to agriculture, located in the S Y2 of the 
NW 1/4, Section 2, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township (located just South of the 
intersection ofHwy 63 and Cty Rd N), Pierce County, WI. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development (27 
lots), for Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, located in Section 28, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove 
Township, Pierce County, WI. 

Discuss/take action on compensation to committee members for site visits. 

Discuss/take action on revisions to Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance, Title 17. 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 
Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -Pierce County Land Management Committee ~:.;-' ,"i{U V b)# j L _ :=. 
August 8, !997 - 7:00 p.m. O•goature [ lJ.JZ-~~ 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Datg '(! /fJ.. 7./__ qz - 1_ ~ _ , , : 
Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: Aug 27, September 10 and 18, October 9 and 21, 1997 

Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to approve the minutes of the 7-23-97 LMC meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was not able to attend the meeting but had submitted a written report. 
M. Schroeder said work done was routine remonumentation. Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to approve 
report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Pittman!Peterson to approve vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Vernon Martin, agent for Jerome and Sandra Kane, for a 
private grass airstrip in the ag. zone, on parcels located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 1/4, the NW 1/4 of theSE 
1/4. and the SW 1/4 of theSE 1/4, Section 21. and the NW 1/4 of the NE 1/4, Section 28, T25N, R16W. 
Salem Township, at the end of390th St. near Cty Rd A Pierce Co, WI: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Vern Martin was present and explained his 
request and plans. He said his applications are also in for FAA and state approval and that Salem 
Township also requires that a hearing be held and township approval obtained. He said his dream has 
been to have his own private airstrip at his residence. In response to a question about the number of 
guests and if the airstrip would appear in FAA maps, Martin said he viewed the airstrip as a driveway for 
airplanes and that he had the option of having it appear on FAA maps but he would choose not to have it 
mapped. Martin said his time frame ideally would be to get started yet this fall but felt it realistically the 
site would probably be prepared next spring. He said the proposed airstrip is about 15 miles from the 
Red Wing Airport. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the floor for public comments: 
Theresa Cuddy, Salem Twp: Said her back yard overlooks the airstrip. She grows produce for public 
picking and promotes her back yard as a quiet, peaceful place to pick blueberries. Felt the Red Wing 
airport was close enough for convenient us~. 

Nathan Holt, Maiden Rock Township: Said his dream is peace and quiet. He said he lives about 400 feet 
above the proposed site so planes would have to drop down over his house to land. He felt the valley 
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was too small for airplanes to land in. Also voiced concerns that things like airstrips tend to grow, 
starting with occasional daytime use and expanding to heavier use including nights. He clarified that he 
lives about 1 and 3/4 mile from site. 

Jennifer Peterson, Village ofMR: What affects one person negatively or positively, affects everyone. She 
opposed the airstrip. 

Ed Hygnstrom, Salem Twp: Said he lived 1/4 mile from proposed airstrip. Said we are living in the 
1990's and things are motorized with motorcycles going by daily. This is to be a private strip owned by a 
responsible person. He didn't see a problem with this in the peaceful valley. 

Bill Cooper, Maiden Rock Township: Said he was fairly new in the county, running a bed and breakfast. 
He objects to possible increase in noise as he feels he already gets noise from the Red Wing airport. Was 
concerned about safety due to fog in a.m. and said was a bad idea. 

Nathan Holt, Salem Township: Questioned ifthere was any process in place if changes in use for the 
airstrip were proposed? 

Being no further comments, the public hearing was closed. Staff re.port: Mark Schroeder reviewed his 
written staff report. He said the state only reviews a proposed airstrip for its impact on other 
transportation facilities. He recommended approval as requested with the following conditions: 
1. Operations shall be limited to Mr. Martin's private use, with occasional guests as proposed in the 

application. There shall be no flight training or other commercial use of the airstrip. 
2. The runway shall be grass only, constructed as shown in the application, and be used for 

predominantly daylight flights. 
3. Approval shall be contingent upon town approval and Wisconsin Bureau of Aeronautics approval. 
4. The conditional use permit shall be granted for two years, and may be renewed by staff for 

additional terms of two years provided that no changes to the conditions are sought. Any changes 
sought by the applicant or other shall require a new public hearing. 

5. That the airstrip not be mapped so it would not attract additional activity. 

With those conditions he would recommend approval for two years. 

Discussion ensued regarding the proposed airstrip. Motion by B. Schroeder/D. Pittman to approve with 
staff conditions, including not mapped and with the additional condition that no 

helicopters be allowed to use the airstrip. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Robert Gilbertson to modify item #3 of the conditional use 
permit (requirement to enlarge septic system) issued September 25. 1996 for a duple£irCthe ag. zone, on 
a parcel located in the NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 4, T25N, R17W, Hartland township, Pierce 
County, WI: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Robert Richardson was present to represent 
Robert Gilbertson. He introduced Robert Gilbertson's father, Clarence Gilbertson who will be carrying 
out the management plan for the duplex. Mr. Richardson explained that the duplex is one 3-bedroom unit 
and one 1-bedroom unit. An interior wall was removed as Mr. Gilbertson felt it was more economically 
feasible to limit the number of bedrooms rather than enlarging the septic system, therefore was asking 
that the conditions of the CU permit be modified to eliminate the enlargement requirement. 
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Public comments: 
Dave Johnson, Hartland Township: Was concerned about the number of people occupying the duplex and 
asked how they would be limited. Kleinhans informed him that the management agreement, which was a 
condition of the original permit limits the number of people living in each unit. 

Alvin Pearson, Ellsworth Township: Questioned whether the county can enforce the limit on number of 
residents. 

Linda Johnson, Hartland Township: Questioned the period of time for the approval and what the recourse 
is if conditions are not adhered to. 

Being no further comments, the public hearing was closed. 

Staff report: Kleinhans said Mr. Gilbertson had been working to comply with the conditions set in 
September. Building code violations had been corrected. When he did his inspection this summer the 
wall had been removed. He recommended the Land Management Committee amend the original 
conditions of this permit because the size of the sanitary system is now in compliance with the structure it 
serves. Motion by Schroeder/Peterson that the conditional use permit be approved with the original staff 
conditions excluding the enlargement of the septic system and that if no changes in two years, could be 
renewed with staff approval. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the Pierce County Zoning Map to rezone a parcel efland (80 acrei) owned by 
Pierce County from industrial to agriculture. located in the S 'h of the NW 1/4. Section 2, T26N, R17W, 
Ellsworth Township, Pierce County, WI: 
Chairperson read the hearing notice as published and explained the origin of the rezone request. There 
was no one present that wished to make any public comments. M. Schroeder suggested that the Land 
Management Committee recommend to the County Board that the rezone request on this parcel be 
approved in one reading. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve this rezone request and send on to the 
County Board for their approval, recommending it be approved in one reading. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development (27 loti}, for Terry 
Pirius, Trumpeter Valley, located in Section 28, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI: 
Terry Pirius and Frances Ogden were present. Kleinhans said the grade stabilization structures were 
appropriate, the fees had been paid, the CSM' s approved, and the letter of credit submitted. He 
recommended final approval ofPhase 3 with lots 61-85 considering shared wells, pending the completion 
of erosion control measures. M. Schroeder said deep casing of the wells also would be applied to these 
lots. Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to approve Phase ill with staff conditions and that deep cased, shared 
wells be used. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on compensation to committee members for site visits: 
M. Schroeder explained the need for compensation to committee members for site visits for the Land 
Management Committee and the Board of Adjustment. He said site inspections are essential to making 
informed land use decisions, which is especially true of variances and conditional use applications. An 
estimated maximum annual cost to the Board of Adjustment is $2, I 00 and for Land Management is 
$4,200. Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to recommend to the Finance Committee that compensation be 
paid to LMC and BOA members for site visits and the appropriate amounts be budgeted for 1998. 
Motion carried. 
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Discuss/take action on Title 17: 
The draft of Title 17 was reviewed and discussed at length. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
M. Schroeder announced that the appeals court upheld the decision on Riviera Airport therefore it will 
have to come back to the Land Management Committee within 45 days of the appeals court decision. It 
will be on the September 10 agenda. 

Motion by Pittman/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 27th day of August, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 8-6-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit to Duane Ferguson to operate a 
marina and campground on Trenton Island on a parcel that is part of Gov. Lot 1, Section 
14, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, Pierce County. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for an 8 lot addition to the Crossroads 
Development, Jim Weber for Lionel Industries, located in the NW 1/4 of the NE 114', 
Section 23, T26N, R18W, Oak Grove Township, located on Cty Tk E. 

Discuss/take action on Steve Stenerson's request to modifY Lot 2 of a major certified 
survey map development, Pleasant Acres, Section 18, Oak Grove Township, regarding 
driveway access, located on 1200th Street. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major subdivision development, Estates of 
Diamond Bluff(195 lots), Greg Halling for Landstar Group Inc., located in Sections 33 
and 34, T26N,R19W, Oak Grove Township and Sections 3 and 4, T25N, R19W, 
Diamond Bluff Township, located off of 1050th Street. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management 1998 budget. 

Discuss Committee meeting/public hearing procedures 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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WNUTES -LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
August 27, 1997- 7:00P.M. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Rand Kluegel, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: September 10 & 18 
October 9 & 21 
November 5 & 19 
December 10 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the minutes of8-6-97. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit to Duane Ferguson to operate a marina 
and campground on Trenton Island on a parcel that is part of Gov. Lot 1, Section 14, T24N, 
Rl8W, Trenton Township, Pierce County: 

Paul Hayden was present. He said they had obtained state approval plans for the water system 
and will be sending out for bids and completion by October 31 should be possible. They have also 
made sure that all camping units have a portable dump station. The elevations required by Jim 
Kleinhans had been done. He felt they were making progress to achieve compliance on all items 
listed by the state, therefore was requesting approval of this conditional use permit. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said the required certified elevations have been done but he wants Gary 
Lepak of the DNR to review them. Kleinhans said he and Walt Burcaw of the state health 
department felt progress was being made. He recommended approval for two years with the 
following conditions: 
1. The water supply system is brought up to code no later than October 31, 1997. 
2. Any fill placed on this property in 1997 determined to cause an obstruction to floodwaters 

be removed or provide hydraulic analysis to establish compliance with the provisions of 
Title 20. 

3. Approval is obtained from all state agencies for the continued use of this facility by 
October 31. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discussion ensued regarding October 31 completion date for the water supply system. Motion by 
Schroeder/Peterson to approve the conditional use permit for a marina and campground with staff 
conditions but that the water supply work be substantially completed by December 31, 1997 amd 
fully completed before the campground/marina opens in 1998. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for an 8 lot addition to the Crossroads Development, Jim 
Weber for Lionel Industries. located in the NW 1/4 of the NE 1/4, Section 23, T26N, RI8W, Oak 
Grove Township, located on Cty Tk E: 

Jim Weber was present. He showed a map of the 8 lot addition, said the town board had given 
conditional approval and that soil tests had been done. The road had been constructed previously 
and the township wanted improvements to bring it up to town standards .. 

StaffReport: Kleinhans said there is an on-going erosion problem with this development. He said 
only temporary seeding (winter wheat) had been used and it still continuing to wash. He 
recommended the settling basin be cleaned out and the failing silt fence be fixed. He also 
recommended the following conditions for concept and preliminary approval for the 8 lot addition 
to this development: 
I. Soil erosion control measures are maintained in this section ofthe development and 

permanent seeding be established in the road ditches by September 30, 1997. 
2. The road be constructed to Oak Grove Township standards. 
3. Lots 30 and 31 access County Road E only from 52 1st Avenue. 
4. The approved covenants from the original development cover these additional lots. 

Motion by Pittman!Peterson to grant concept and preliminary approval to this 8 lot addition to the 
Crossroads Development with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Steve Stenerson's request to modifY Lot 2 of a major certified survey map 
development, Pleasant Acres, Section 18, Oak Grove Township, regarding driveway access, 
located on 1200th Street: 

Steve Stenerson was present and requesting that driveway access from lot 2 be changed from the 
cul-de-sac to 1200th Street. He wanted to build a house that suited the topography of the lot 
moving as little soil as possible. With the driveway accessing the cul-de-sac he would have to 
move a lot of dirt and fill part of a natural drainage way in order to build the house where he 
wanted to on the lot. He felt that access to 1200th had a good line of sight and was therefore 
requesting that access be granted to it. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder explained that when the subdivision was approved for Dennis 
Gagnier, driveway access was a major issue and reducing the number of driveways accessing 
directly to roads is achieved by multiple lots accessing cui-de-sacs which then access the roads. If 
the driveway access is allowed to change, the proposed building is too close to the south 
boundary of Lot 2 to meet the required developer's setback as stated in the covenants. Mr. 
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Stenerson has proposed to move the lot line south into Lot 1, and has received a lot size variance 
from the township to do this. His recommendation was that if the committee agrees that the 
proposed building site is the best location for development of the lot, then a driveway from 
1200th Street is the best access. If the committee believes the original building site is the best 
location for the development of the lot, then access from the cul-de-sac is best and the request 
should be denied. 

Kozak said the larger issue to consider in changing driveway access is that it could set a precedent 
for others that may want to make a change. She questioned whether there is some other 
mechanism that should be put in place before committee approval so others don't come back 
requesting driveway access changes and lot line changes. Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to table 
action on this until the committee members make site visits. Motion carried. This will be on the 
agenda for the September lOth meeting. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major subdivision development, Estates of 
Diamond Bluff(195 lots), Greg Halling for St. Croix Group LLC, located in Section 33 and 34, 
T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township and Sections 3 and 4, T25N, R19W. Diamond Bluff 
Township, located off of 1 050th Street: 

Greg Halling reviewed the narrative and the map of the project at length, saying the remaining 
phases will take place over approximately 10 years. This development is surrounded by ag land 
except for the Trumpeter Valley development. He discussed in detail the layout of the 
development, including lot sizes in each of the two townships, where the single-family houses and 
villas would be, and the configuration ofthe proposed 195 lots. He explained the DNR's interest 
in the oak savannah along the bluffs and the 50 ft. setback they requested from the bluff line. 
Petersons, Franks, and the developer don't feel the DNR has any authority and they can preserve 
open spaces just as well privately. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder said his comments relate mostly to the Diamond Bluff portion of 
this development where the use is most intense. He summarized a list of 10 issues which were 
deficient as proposed. His recommendation was that the Land Management Committee not 
approve the concept plan at this time for the following reasons: 
1. The ability to provide sewer and water for the level of development proposed has not been 

established. Staff does not object to the higher intensity use of the land, as long as it can 
be served. 

2. The ability to provide emergency services in the best manner has not been established. 
3. Present zoning does not allow for approval of the plan as it is proposed in the club house 

area. 
4. Approval of twin homes is dependent upon sewer, water, and service availability. 

Mike Olson responded to staff comments: 
-County required concept approval of the whole development, they would have preferred phases. 
-Pressing issue is access to Frank homestead, with the road in a steep area, it could interrupt the 

proposed driving range. 
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-Irrigation system- don't intend to install until next year. Showed where wells are proposed. 
-Quarrying - floating in air, working on it. 
-Maintenance building - has a lot to do with road location that they'll revisit privately with staff at 

a later time. 
-Septic and wells- Proposing single family unit on a 1 acre lot. No desire to do twin homes. 
Doesn't think septic has anything to do with concept approval. 
-Pedestrian crossing by clubhouse - large underpass for pedestrians proposed. 
-Will come back with rezoning plan for the business zone. 
-Emergency services: Need to look into. 

B. Schroeder said they should get their roads for the golf course finalized which would solve 
several other unresolved requirements. Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to deny concept approval. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management 1998 budget: 
Mark reviewed the proposed budget said that it had increased slightly due to capital 
improvements being incorporated into the regular budget. 

Bob Sheffers said that the travel and telephone line items could be eliminated from the Surveyors 
budget reducing it to $55,000. 

Motion by Peterson Pittman to approve the proposed budget. Motion carried. 

Discuss Committee meeting/public hearing procedures: 
Procedures during committee meetings and public hearings was explained and discussed. 

Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the lOth day of September, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the 
Multi-purpose Meeting Room, lower level of the Pierce County Office Building, W. Kinne St., Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 8-6-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Dale and Diann Holcomb, 
Section 8, Rock Elm Township 

Public Hearing on rezone request by Jerry Steien, agriculture to light industrial for the 
purpose of constructing a storage building/shop, on a 2 acre parcel located in the NW 114 
ofthe NW 1/4, Section 2, T26N, R17W, Town ofEllsworth, located on the Southeast 
comer ofHwy 63 and Cty Rd N, Pierce County, Wisconsin 
Discuss/take action on rezone 

Public Hearing on rezone request by Steve Schoeder, agriculture to light industrial for the 
purpose of constructing a building for an electronics component processing business, on a 
10.9 acre parcel located in the NW 1/4 of theSE 114, Section 35, T27N, R15W, Spring 
Lake Township, N6695 St Rd 72, Elmwood, Pierce County, Wisconsin 
Discuss/take action on rezone 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development 
(4lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst Ill, located in the 
NE 114 ofthe NW 1/4 off of 1200th Street, Prescott, E. Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on Steve Stenerson's request to modify Lot 2 of a major certified 
survey map development, Pleasant Acres, Section 18, Oak Grove Township, regarding 
driveway access, located on 1200th Street 

Continuation of a public hearing for a conditional use permit for operation of an air strip in 
the ag zone, Riviera Airport, Inc., on parcels located on 850th Avenue, Section 12, Clifton 
Township, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 
~ Working today for a better tomorrow eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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:MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 10, 1997- 7:00p.m. 
Multi-purpose Room, Pierce County Office Building 

Present: Dan Pittman, Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele arrived at 
7:45p.m. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: 

It was announced that the September 18th meeting was being canceled. 
October 9 & 21 
November 5 & 19 
December 10 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve the minutes ofS-27-97. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and said it was business as usual. Most of the construction is done for the year. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the vouchers as presented. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Dale and Diann Holcomb, Section 8, Rock Elm 
Township: 

Kleinhans said when the Holcomb's Farmland Preservation Agreement was originally approved, the state 
caught the fact that all of their contiguous acres in Rock Elm Township were not included, which is a 
requirement of the program. This new agreement is being done to meet that requirement. Peterson reported 
the Holcombs agreement had been approved by Land Conservation. Kleinhans said there is a conservation 
plan on file and he recommended it be sent on to the County Board recommending approval. Motion by 
Schroeder/Peterson to forward this Farmland Preservation Agreement for Dale and Diann Holcomb to the 
County Board recommending their approval. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing on rezone request by Jerry Steien, agriculture to light industry for the purpose of constructing 
a storage building/shop, on a 2 acre parcel located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4, Section 2, T26N, R17W, 
Town ofEllsworth, located on the Southeast corner ofHwy 63 and Cty Rd N, Pierce County, Wisconsin: 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
Chairperson Kozak read the he~· notice as published. Jerry Steien was present and said the purpose of his· 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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rezone request was to allow him to replace the existing shed with a larger one that would be used as storage 
for his business across the street and a workshop, and a portion of it rented to a small excavator. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There were none. 

Staff Report: Rod Eslinger reported that Ellsworth Township had approved this rezone request at their July 
8th meeting. The neighboring uses are residential and a tavern. He said the site is compatible with the 
ordinance for light industrial use with good access and visibility and located at an intersection of a State 
Highway and county road. He said the applicant is currently in the process of purchasing additional footage 
to bring the parcel up to 2 acres. He recommended approval of rezoning the parcel from agriculture to light 
industry. Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to send this rezone request from Agriculture to Light Industrial for 
a 2 acre parcel in Ellsworth Township owned by Gerald Steien, on to the County Board recommending 
approval. Motion carried. 

Public Hearing on rezone request by Steve Schoeder, agriculture to light industry for the purpose of 
constructing a building for an electronics component processing business, on a 10.9 acre parcel located in the 
NW 1/4 of theSE 1/4, Section 35, T27N, R15W, Spring Lake Township, N6695 St Rd 72, Elmwood, Pierce 
County, Wisconsin: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Steve Schoeder was present and explained that he 
had been conducting this business there for 6 years and now wanted to expand into a new building. 

Public comments were called for and there were none. 

Staff report: Rodney Eslinger said this parcel is near Elmwood and in the past it had been used for a 
residence and a cattle exchange. It is located on a major highway with residential to the east in the Village of 
Elmwood. There will be a strip ofland zoned agriculture between this parcel and the village for future 
expansion of the village. He said that some of the 10.9 acres is in the floodplain so no building could take 
place there. He recommended that the Land Management Committee approve this rezone request for, 10.9 
acres from ag to light industry. Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to send on to the County Board 
recommending approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development ( 4 lots), Bob 
Sheffers, agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst III, located in the NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4 of Section 
19, Offof1200th Street, Oak Grove Township: · 

Bob Sheffers was present and said that the lot configuration had been changed to accommodate septic 
systems for all lots. StaffReport: Kleinhans reviewed the map and explained further the lot configuration. He 
recommended preliminary approval with the following conditions: 

1. Lots 4 and 5 share a driveway (this condition was not included in written staff report). 
2. A bond be submitted for the road construction plus build the road to Oak Grove Town specifications. 
3. The erosion control plan be upgraded to provide protection to the disturbed areas. 
4. The developer shall designate the buildable areas or building sites on all lots to prevent any requests in 

the floodplain district or on severe slopes. 
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Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approved with revised staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Steve Stenerson's request to modify Lot 2 of a major certified survey map 
development, Pleasant Acres, Section 18, Oak Grove Township, regarding driveway access, located on 
1200th Street: 

Steve Stenerson was present. Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to remove this agenda item from the table. 
Motion carried. It was confirmed that all committee members had viewed the site. Peterson felt the proposed 
site for the driveway on the township road was good but didn't like additional access points onto township 
roads, but said he wouldn't disapprove if Oak Grove Township approved. Schroeder said he had reservations 
about changing access but didn't like telling the township what to do. Pittman said the area of access was a 
low speed area. Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to approve changing the driveway access ofLot 2 from the 
cul-de-sac to 1200th street. Kozak reiterated her concern in that it calls into question the whole review 
process. Motion carried with Peterson, Pittman, and Schroeder in favor, Kozak opposing, Ruemmele absent. 

A five minute break was taken. 

Continuation of a public hearing for a conditional use permit for operation of an air strip in the ag zone, 
Riviera Airport, Inc., on parcels located on 850th Avenue, Section 12, Clifton Township, Pierce County: 

Chairperson Kozak said this was a contentious issue and hoped that those present would respect others with 
views different than their own. She said that only new information would be heard. 

Motion by Peterson/B. Schroeder to remove this agenda item from the table. Motion carried. Staff report: M. 
Schroeder said that since the last meeting he has looked at technical issues in regard to airports, such as 
approaches, surrounding land use. This involved many calls to the WI Bureau of Aeronautics discussing 
design guidelines. The biggest problem is that there is not the approach zone recommended off of the south
east end of the runway. Two residential lots platted in 1994 are directly in line with the runway and entirely 
within the approach zone. Houses on these lots would completely eliminate an approach zone. Because the 
airport doesn't have the needed approach area as recommended by the state and practiced by airports around 
the state, M. Schroeder recommended that the Land Use Committee deny this conditional use application. He 
further recommended that the airport be allowed to operate until July 1 of 1998, after which time operation of 
the airport would cease. He said the committee might also consider extending the time of operation should 
the airport, prior to July 1, 1998, obtain rights to the approach zone. Conditions to include: 
1. use of existing grass runway, with relocation of end markers to comply with Riverway boundary, 

threshold, and obstacle clearance requirements. 
2. Use restricted to aircraft operated by subdivision residents only. 
3. Aircraft restricted to gross weight of3,500 lbs. or less, no helicopters, jets, or ultralights. No aircraft 

with radial cylinder design. 
4. No commercial operations from airport. 
5. Operations shall not include flight training, repeated take-offs and landings, touch and go practices or 

similar exercises. 
6. Operations shall not include the portion of the runway easement in the Riverway district. All airplanes 

housed in the Riverway district shall be towed to and from the runway. 
7. Take-offs shall be restricted to the hours of7 a.m. to 8 p.m. Take-offs shall be limited to 10 per week, 

and shall not occur on Sundays. 
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8. The applicant shall report a log of all operations to the Department of Land Management to assure 

compliance with conditions. 

M. Schroeder introduced John Dorsey of the WI Bureau of Aeronautics. He explained that the Bureau is 
neither for or against this conditional use permit and he was there to offer information. Mr. Dorsey stated 
that the 20: 1 approach angle is state law for public use airports and a recommendation for all airports. 

Howard Glenna, representing Riviera Airport, offered information in support of approving the conditional use 
permit. 

The following people spoke regarding the conditional use application: 

Larry Dodge, Riviera resident: Said he objected to proposed restrictions, said weight of aircraft of no 
relevance, helicopters not a nuisance if operated properly, radial cylinder engines under 600 hp are very quiet, 
limiting take-offs to 1 0/week with 11 airplanes is ridiculous. 

Vern Martin, Salem Township: Said he was aware of the airport being there since 1975 and little recognition 
of the rights of the people living in the development were being considered. 

Charles Herman, Riviera resident: Questioned clear zone requirement, said clear zones don't apply to grass 
runways. 

Mr. Dorsey said clear zone requirement is for both paved and grass runways, that the distinguishing difference 
is private airstrips versus public airstrips. He said the approach trapezoit is applicable to the design of all 
airports. 

Mr. Herman felt land being allowed for residential use is encroaching on the airport. 

Audrey Halverson, Clifton Township: Said Mr. Clausen tried to sell land around the airport as a working 
farm, but couldn't so he subdivided it and sold lots. 

Marilyn Moore, Riviera resident: Said takeoffs limited to 1 0/week is ridiculous, no flying on Sunday is 
ridiculous as that is a day that people are off of work and able to fly. 

Al Mondus, Riviera resident: Said his reason for living there is the airport. It was established in 1987 at the 
time he built that he was not in the Riverway district, now it has been determined that his whole lot is in the 
Riverway district. Said he owns a plane over 3,500 pounds, and a radial cylinder plane that hasn't flown for 3 
years. 

John Mondus, Clifton Township: Asked ifMr. Dorsey had been out to the site, and could confirm if runway is 
proper distance from nearest road. Dorsey confirmed. Mr. Mondus felt the conditions listed are 
unreasonable, can't operate with those restrictions. 

Being no further registration slips indicating people that wanted to speak, Chairperson Kozak asked if there 
were any additional comments from those that had already spoken. They were: 
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Marilyn Moore: Asked why restricting from helicopters use? She said those owning them fly for medical 
emergencies and should be allowed. 

Larry Dodge: Wanted additional explanation as to the rational of the restrictions. 

Mark Schroeder said the Riverway ordinance describes the boundaries of the Riverway district. He said he 
didn't think airports were a recreational use, they were a transportation facility and not an allowable use in the 
Riverway district. 

Howard Glenna explained the design of radial cylinder aircraft and said rather than restricting a type of aircraft 
the decibel footprint should be considered. 

Chairperson Kozak brought the discussion back to the committee. 

Ruemmele asked if the Riverway district line had ever changed and it was confirmed that it hadn't. B. 
Schroeder felt ifRiviera owned the lots at the southeast end of the runway they could control the use of them 
and eliminate the clear zone problem. 

Darryl Richer asked if a letter from Dan Koich ofthe DNR had been received and would it be read into the 
proceedings. Chairperson Kozak read Koich's letter objecting to the airstrip's use in the Riverway district. 

More comments were offered by Audrey Halverson in opposition, Neil Miller in support, Jim LeTourneau in 
support, A1 Mondus in support, Charles Herman in support, Richard Crist in support. 

Pittman asked if a reduced runway length would work for the planes. Glenna said it would depend on load, 
temperature, and other factors. 

B. Schroeder felt the Riviera Airport people and those opposing it should meet to try to compromise on the 
restrictions. He said he would propose tabling this matter for the evening in an effort to reach a compromise. 

Rueinrnele asked if any changes in the application could be entertained. Glenna said the original conditional 
use application asked for approval at the 1992 airport leveL He did feel that perhaps compromises could be 
made. 

Todd Stedfeldt of Citizens Preservation of the St. Croix said that he felt there was room for discussion and 
would be willing to come to the table but with a mediator. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to table the conditional use permit for an airport in the ag. zone by Riviera 
Airport, Clifton Township, with only a short process to finish this hearing and guarantee that a decision be 
reached. Motion carried. The hearing will be continued for one more appearance, in the meantime the 
applicant and opposition will try to work out some sort of compromise to conditions. Staff will respond to 
conditions presented tonight and this item will be back on the agenda on October 21. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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:MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
October 14, 1997- 8:30am 
County Board Room, Courthouse 

Present: Rita Kozak, LeRoy Peterson, Bill Schroeder 

Also present: Mark Schroeder, Richard Wilhelm 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 8:34a.m. 

Discuss/Take action to authorize refilling of Zoning Specialist position. 

Motion by Bill Schroeder, second by LeRoy Peterson to authorize refilling the zoning specialist 
position and recommend same to the Personnel Committee. Motion carried. 

Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. The meeting adjourned at 8:35a.m. 

Submitted by: 

Mark Schroeder 

i' ,, l 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a Land Management Committee meeting on the 21st day of October, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 9-10-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development ( 4 
lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst ill, located in the NE 
1/4 of the NW 1/4 off of 1200th Street, Prescott, E. Oak Grove Township, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Phase I of a major certified survey map 
development (20 lots), Dave Chadima, Gateway to the Valley located in sections 19, 24, 
and 30, Clifton Township, offofCountyF, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on concept, preliminary, and final approval for a major certified survey 
map development (3 lots), for AI Risberg, located in the NE 1/4 of the NE 1/4, Section 5, 
Isabelle Township, and in theSE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4 of Section 32, Hartland Township off 
of !70th Avenue, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit for operation of an air strip in the ag zone, 
Riviera Airport, Inc., on parcels located on 850th Avenue, the NW 1/4 of Section 12, 
Clifton Township, Pierce County 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
- DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

:MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND ~~9R~N('L)./BY: 
October 21, 1997- 7:00p.m. / /. (. _ 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Sig 1al·ure ~~...._'···---'~··-_, . ...::(...;. "--~ _ _;;......___~__,...._~ 

Present: LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele, Ritit::.Kbza..k.-JBill-Schl:(;>.eder,...Dan...E~;nruL_ 

Other: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Rand Kluegel, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05p.m. 

Next meeting dates: November 5 & 19 
December 10 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve the minutes of9-10-97 and 10-14-97. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development (5 lots), Bob 
Sheffers, agent for H. Peter Hiniker and William F. Holst III, located in the NE 114 of the NW 1/4 
off of 1200th Street, Prescott, E. Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Jim Kleinhans reported that Bob Sheffers would not be present. He reviewed his written staff 
report stating the certified survey maps have approved and the parkland dedication fees have been 
paid. He recommended final approval for this major certified survey map development with the 
conditions from preliminary approval be satisfied prior to road construction. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Pittman to grant final approval for this development with conditions from preliminary 
approval applying and that they be satisfied prior to road construction. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Phase I of a major certified survey map development (20 
lots), Dave Chadima, Gateway to the Valley located in Sections 19, 24, and 3 0, Clifton Township, 
offofCountyF, Pierce County, WI:, 

Mr. Chadima was present. Jim Kleinhans reported that the certified survey maps have reviewed 
and approved by the county surveyors office and the parkland dedications have been paid. He 
said soil erosion has been monitored and restoration has been performed in a timely manner as a 
result of rain events during the 1997 construction season. He recommended the Land 
Management Committee grant final approval to Phase I (20 lots) of this certified survey map 
development. Mr. Chadima was commended by all of the members of the Land Management 
Committee for this development. They were impressed with the quality of the work and felt it set 
a standard for other developers to meet. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to grant final approval to 
Phase I of the Gateway to the Valley development. Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discuss/take action on concept, preliminary, and final approval for a major certified survey map 
development (3 lots), for AI Risberg, located in the NE 1/4 of the NE 1/4, Section 5, Isabeiie 
Township, and in the SE 1/4 of the SE 1/4 of Section 32, Hartland Township off of I 70th 
Avenue, Pierce County, WI: 

Mr. Risberg was present. Tim Kleinhans reported that the first of these three lots was created in 
1994 with two more created in 1997 which then moved it into the category that requires 
committee approval. He said the soil tests have been done, the CSM' s have been approved and 
the parkland dedication fees have been paid. He recommended the committee grant concept, 
preliminary, and final approval for this 3 lot development. Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to 
grant concept, preliminary, and final approval for this development. Motion carried. 
D/T A on CU for Motion by RR to take from the table, second by Schroeder. Carried. 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit for operation of an airstrip in the ag zone, Riviera 
Airport, Inc., on parcels located on 850th Avenue, in the NW 1/4 section of Section 12, Clifton 
Township, Pierce County, WI: 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to remove this agenda item from the table. Motion carried. 

Chairperson Kozak explained that this is not a public hearing therefore will not be open for public 
discussion and that only new information would be heard tonight. 

Mark Schroeder explained that this had been tabled at the September lOth meeting for both sides 
to reach a negotiated settlement. He said the only updated information was that the WI State 
Supreme Court will not be hearing the appeal of Judge Wings decision that Rivera is not a 
grandfathered use. He also said a letter from the WI Board of Aeronautics had been received 
stating that all airports should control the clear zone at the end of the runway through either 
ownership or easement. He displayed a map showing how the approach zone extends off the ends 
of the runway. He said if the runway was directed a little to the north it would avoid planes flying 
over Audrey Halversons land. 

Howard Glenna said he questioned the need for control of the clear zone. He also said that the 
airstrip is only 75 feet wide, not 200. He also said Judge Wing's decision was not that Riviera 

' shouldn't exist but that they needed a conditional use permit in order to operate. He felt that they 
would either have to remove lights and damage the landing strip or get a conditional use permit. 
He said he had also heard that Audrey Halverson had purchased one of the lots at the southeast 
end ofthe airstrip. 

Audrey Halverson said that at the last meeting one of the conditions listed was that airplanes 
stored in the riverway district of Riviera Airport be towed to the ag. district thus making the 
riverway district part of the airport. She didn't feel this was allowable under the terms of the 
riverway district. 

Bill Schroeder felt that Riviera having control of the clear zone at the end of the runway was very 
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important to him as a committee person in the interest of public safety. He said he had spent time 
with Howard Glenna at the airstrip and put a lot of effort into trying to come up with some 
type of compromise between those in favor of and those against the airport. He reviewed a list of 
conditions he felt were necessary in issuing a conditional use permit to Riviera Airport for 
operation of a 1600' private use grass airstrip in the Agriculture district located in the NW 1/4 of 
Section 12, T27N, R20W, Town of Clifton. They are: 

1. Riviera shall acquire through purchase or easement an approach zone at the SE end of the 
runway consisting at a minimum oflots 1 and 2 of Clifton Hollow Farms subdivision. No 
buildings or structures shall be placed on the lots or on other acquisitions in the approach 
zone. 

2. The SE end of the runway shall be relocated to the north so that the runway centerline 
extended does not pass over the NE 1/4 SW 1/4 of Section 12, T27N, R20W. Plans for 
the relocated runway shall be submitted to the Land Management Committee for approval. 

3. Airport operations shall be confined to the Agriculture district. Riviera shall not use any 
lands in the Riverway District for take-offs, landings, or taxiing. Riviera shall relocate 
runway end markers out of the Riverway District and in compliance with state required 
setbacks from roads. 

4. Airport operations are limited to 40 take-offs per month. Riviera Airport, Inc. shall keep a 
log of all take-offs and landings, including date, time, plane, pilot and direction. The log 
shall be submitted on a monthly basis by Riviera to the Department ofLand Management. 

5. Only FAA approved planes and pilots shall operate from the airport. No helicopters shall 
be operated from the airport. No acrobatics shall be conducted in the vicinity of the 
airport. No low level approaches or other training exercises shall be conducted at the 
airport. 

6. Use of the Riviera airstrip is limited to recorded covenant holders and off-airport proper 
members with deeded enumerated membership rights. Occasional use by owners' visitors 
or guests in a manner consistent with the customary social rights of home ownership is 
allowed, but such flights shall count against the total monthly flights permitted. 

7. Riviera airport shall not host any fly-ins at the airport. 
8. Flight patterns shall be to the north to avoid Kinnickinnic State Park. 
9. No take-offs shall occur between 10 p.m. and 7 a.m. 
10. Condition No. 1 (above) shall be met by December 1, 1997 or the conditional use permit 

is null and void. Condition No.2 (above) shall be mei by April I, 1998 or the conditional 
use permit is null and void. 

11. Riviera Airport shall request that the airport not be mapped by the State ofWisconsin. 
12. The conditional use permit shall be valid for 2 years, subject to condition #10. Renewal of 

the conditional use permit may be done by the Department ofLand Management for 
additional periods oftwo years if the airport is in compliance with its application and these 
conditions. Any proposed change to the conditions shall require a public hearing. 

Audrey Halverson confirmed that she had purchased one lot at the end of the runway. Ruemmele 
said that the applicant had ample time to help themselves by purchasing the lot prior to 
Halversons. B. Schroeder said Riviera still had the option of dealing with the DNR on the use of 
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the runway in the Riverway district. Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant the conditional 
use permit to Riviera Airport with the conditions listed above. Motion carried with Ruemmele, 
Schroeder, Pittman and Peterson voting in favor, Kozak opposed. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a joint meeting ofthe Land Management Committee and the Parks Committee on the 5th day of 
November, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 10-21-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Paul Hotchkiss Sr., to establish a duplex in 
the ag. zone, located at N3044 Cty Hwy 00, Section 18, T25N, R18W, Diamond Bluff 
Township, Pierce Co., WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on consideration of proposals for Big River area county park- joint 
meeting with Parks Committee 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
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(}~!<:: _LLLJ.,......;Lq~qz,__. ------
MINUTEs -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
November }4~ 1997- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:03p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: November 19, 1997 
December 10, 1997 
January 7, 1998 
January 21, 1998 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes of 10-21-97. Motion carried. 

Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. He discussed 
ongoing maintenance and recommended that a certain percentage of the budget be spent on the 
maintenance of existing monuments as some corners are 30 years old and need protecting. He felt 
this should be discussed with the committee at greater length this winter. Motion by 
Peterson/Schroeder to approve the Surveyors Report as presented. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Paul Hotchkiss Sr., to establish a duplex in the ag. 
zone. located at N3044 Cty Hwy 00, Section 18, T25N. Rl8W, Diamond Bluff Township, 
Pierce County, WI: ' 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Paul Hotchkiss Sr. was present and said 
that the duplex will consist of two one-bedroom apartments. The septic system is sized for four 
bedrooms. There is also a mobile home on a different parcel with two bedrooms that is hooked 
up to the same septic system and well. Mr. Hotchkiss owns both parcels. 

Chairperson Kozak called for public comments. There were none. 

Staff Report: Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report explaining the history of this duplex, 
that it was originally permitted as a garage, converted to a dwelling, then converted to a duplex. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow eJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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He said the septic system was designed and sized properly, he had spoken with Roger Wentz and 
the township had no objections as long as the building meets code. Mark recommended approval 
with the following conditions: 
1. The applicant contract for and submit a building inspection report from a licensed building 

inspector and make any required corrections prior to renting the building as a duplex. 
2. The applicant files an affidavit with the county indicating which party is responsible for 

maintaining the septic system. 
3. The applicant is responsible for compliance with the Pierce County Code for outside 

storage of vehicles and materials. 
4. The permit is issued for two years. The permit may be renewed by staff for additional 

periods of two years if the property is in compliance with codes and no changes are sought 
to conditions. 

Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to approve the conditional use to Paul Hotchkiss Sr. for a duplex 
in the ag zone for two years with staff conditions listed. Motion carried. It was clarified to Mr. 
Hotchkiss that these conditions must be met prior to renting out the duplex. 

The Parks Committee Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Anderson with the following 
members present: Tom Bengtson, Dick Wilhelm. Scott Schoepp and Gary Pavloski ofNugget 
Lake County Park were also present. Anderson turned the joint meeting of the Parks Committee 
and the Land Management Committee over to Mark Schroeder who led the discussion. He said 
the number of development issues in the Big River area had prompted the idea of creating a park. 
He showed a map of the area open for discussion which went from Highway 10 down to the 
Mississippi River, an area of approximately 2, 000 acres. The stewardship funds for acquiring land 
that is available through the state was discussed. He said the first step would be to update the 
County Outdoor Recreation Plan. He said the idea was to generate some discussion regarding the 
preservation of open space in light of all of the development taking place in the area. 

Discussion from those in attendance ensued. Roger and Roman Peterson, whose land is being 
developed into a golf course and subdivision didn't feel they wanted to be neighbors to a park 
given what they felt was a large amount of vandalism that would spill over onto their proposed 
development. They felt that Kinnickinnic Park State Park is underutilized. They felt Nugget Lake 
Park and recently acquired lands on Trenton Island is enough park area in Pierce County. 

Terry Pirius, developer of Trumpeter Valley felt a public park in the midst ofhis development 
would also invite vandalism and cited examples of that already occurring in Trumpeter Valley. He 
said many acres are designated as open space in his development but not for public use and that if 
vandalism continued, Trumpeter Valley could become a gated community. He also didn't feel 
that the Big River could take a lot of pressure from increased public use. 

Scott Schoepp, Manager ofNugget Lake County Park, said the Trumpeter Valley development is 
the first time the Parks Committee had pursued acquiring land rather than the park fee. Gary 
Pavloski ofNugget Lake County Park said contrary to the negative things that had been said 
about living next to a park, he had many inquiries about land that might possibly be available 
around Nugget Lake Park for purchase by people that felt it would make a great neighbor. 
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Vandalism is not a problem at Nugget Lake. 

Questions were asked by landowners in the area as to how land would be acquired. M. Schroeder 
said that not knowing what direction this would take, it could result in non-development 
easements being acquired by Pierce County, or perhaps even outright purchase at market price for 
some land. Since this is in just the earliest stages of discussion it was not really known. 

Discussion ensued regarding who would update the Outdoor Recreation Plan. Ray Anderson felt 
it could be done in-house rather than by Mississippi River Regional Planning Commission. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/ Pittman that Mark Schroeder develop a plan for updating the Pierce 
County Outdoor Recreating Plan to bring back to the Land Management Committee for their 
approval. Motion carried. 

Motion by Bengtson/Wilhelm to adjourn the Parks Committee Meeting. Motion carried. 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to adj oum the Land Management Committee Meeting. Motion 
carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 sANDY LANGER 

~~,P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 19th day ofNovember, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-7-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Don Engel, to establish a duplex in the ag. 
zone, located near N5608 Cty Rd E, Section 13, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, 
Pierce Co., WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action to review compliance with preliminary plat conditions for a major 
certified survey map development, Dave Peters, agent for Meier Crest Subdivision, 
located in Section 9, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Townships. 

Public hearing to amend/revoke a conditional use permit to St. Croix Group LLC for 
constructing a golf course in the Agriculture District, located in portions of Section 33 and 
34, T26N, R19W, Town ofOak Grove, and portions of Sections 3 and 4, T25N, Rl9W, 
Diamond Bluff Township, Pierce County, WI. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on application to Wisconsin Land Information Board for Land 
Records Modernization 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
November 19, 1997 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

SANDY LANGER 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 
December 10, 1997 
January 7, 1998 
January 21, 1998 

Motion by Peterson/Ruemmele to approve the minutes of 11-7-97. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Don Engel to establish a duplex in the ag. zone, located near 
N5608 Cty Rd E. Section 13, T26N, Rl9W, Oak Grove Township: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Don Engel and Randy Dodge were present. Mr. 
Engel said he wanted to build a dupex, one unit of it to be occupied by his daughter who would also operate a 
state licensed child-care center housing 8 children or less. He said the drive would be black-topped and the 
building air conditioned and would not be occupied until March. 

Chairperson Kozak called for public comments. There were none. 

StaffReport: Mark Schroeder recommended approval of this duplex in the ag zone with the following 
conditions: 
1. The owner contract for and submit a state code inspection report and upgrade any construction 

deficiencies prior to occupancy of the duplex. 
2. The owner create a turnaround driveway which incorporates the existing shed driveway to provide 

suitable access to the duplex and day care facility. The shared driveway entrance shall be recorded as 
an easement. 

3. The owner submit soil tests which qualify for a soil absorption system (no holding tanks). 
4. The owner is responsible for the property compliance with all county codes. 
5. The conditional use permit shall be valid for two years. Renewals may be issued by staff provided that 

the property is in compliance with county codes and no changes are sought to the conditions. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve with staff conditions listed above. Motion carried. 

""""""" 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Discuss/take action to review compliance with preliminary plat conditions for a major certified survey ma.p 
development, Dave Peters, agent for Meier Crext Subdivisioalocated in Section 9, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove 
Township: 

Dave Peters was present and said the roads were finished, the sand lift in, power has been brought in, the lot 
markers are in and erosion control is in place. He said Timme Construction has been contracted with to do 
seeding in the spring when the soil drys out. Ruemmele said it appeared that where the state had jurisdiction 
the seeding and mulching was done right away, but where the county had jurisdiction the work was done 
much slower. Bill Holst, excavator for the project said the final grading is not done therefore the seeding 
can't be done. Ruemmele said he was concerned about erosion during the winter. 

Staff Report: Mark Schroeder said the reason this was being dicussed tonight was because work on this 
subdivision had not been done according to plans. If the plans are changed, it required committee review and 
approval. He said in September Mr. Peters had authorized the removal of material from an area shown on the 
plans as a future road extension along the hillside oflots 30 and 31 to adjoining properties. It was estimated 
that approximately 2,000 yards of materials were removed from this hillside having grades of20%. The 
material was used for road construction, and also served to establish the base grade for the future road 
extension. This activity was not included on any plans, was not included in the bonding for the project, and 
did not have approved erosion control. Staff was notified after the fact that this activity had taken place. Mr. 
Peters was told that application for final approval would not be accepted until the committee reviewed the 
development. Erosion control plans were submitted and inspections showed that erosion control was in place 
per plans. Schroeder said that since the applicant took corrective actions the development is now in 
compliance and recommended the developer be allowed to pursue final approval. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Peterson to allow the developer to seek final approval for this subdivision. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend/revoke a conditional use permit to St. Croix Group LLC for constructing a golf 
course in the Agriculture District, located in portions of Section 33 and 34, T26N. R19W, Town of Oak 
Grove, and portions of Sections 3 and 4, T25N. R19W, Diamond BluffTownship, Pierce County, WI: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. 

Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans passed around photographs of the site and reviewed the written chronology of 
events and points at which the project was not in compliance. Staff recommended the Land Management 
Committee revoke the conditional use permit issued for the construction of the 18 hole golf course for the 
following reasons: 

1. A lack of responsibility and negligence by the development group to keep this project in compliance 
with the terms of the conditional use permit. 

2. The fact that all major conditions attached to the permit were violated by the developer. 
3. Plans submitted have not been followed. Poor construction techniques were allowed to continue by 

the developer. 
4. A floodplain/Chapter 30 violation is pending at Smith's Landing. 
5. The filling and destruction of wetlands and navigable waters of the state is detrimental to the public 

interest, existing damage has not been fully corrected. 
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6. The developer has not shown the ability to finance, plan, and construct the course in a manner that 

warrants a conditional use permit. 
7. Any alternative develop.ers or plans for the development would require such substantial new material 

and review by the committee that a new conditional use permit hearing and decision is necessary. 
8. The outstanding application for a conditional use permit for non-metallic mining submitted as part of 

golf course construction (tabled May 21, 1997 at the request of the applicant) be declared void. 
9. Staff further recommends that the county continue to seek site restoration by the developer. 

Questions for staff: Schroeder asked what the State's position is? Kleinhans said Dan Koich and Gary Lepak 
of the DNR had been notified. Pete Skorseth of the DNR was present and said the matter had been referred 
to the State attorneys. Kleinhans said the Corp of Engineers was waiting to see what action the committee 
took tonight. Mark Schroeder said noncompliance goes back to about August 1. Kleinhans felt the photos 
speak for themselves, that a great deal of damage had been done in only a few months. Mark Schroeder 
clarified that #9 on recommendations included citations, court order, and pulling the restoration bond if the 
developer doesn't continue w seek site restoration. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. The following people spoke in support of the 
developers and requested that the conditional use permit not be revoked: 

Greg Halling, site engineer reviewed maps detailing what had been done on the front 9 since violations were 
noted in regard to cover crops, erosion control, etc. saying he had just been on site the past few weeks trying 
to get as much done as possible before winter set in. He felt the heavy rainfalls of the summer had slowed 
down work during the summer months and especially in September. 

Mike Olson: Ack:nowledged that problems existed. He said the heavy rainfall during the summer had realiy 
slowed the progress of the development. He said he couldn't explain why he hadn't come to the county with 
various changes. He · feel the problems at the development were as big as Land Management Staff 
considered them. He said there was difficulty getting financing. He explained Rud Constructions role, the 
roles of others that had worked on site and the timeframe. He said the heavy rainfall throughout the summer 
and especially in September had caused the problems. Committee members questioned him as to why steps 
weren't taken in August to install erosion control, who had constructed a dam with stumps buried in it, and 
why wasn't the county contacted when things other than those approved by the committee were being done. 
He said he couldn't explain why the county hadn't been contacted. He said Greg Halling and Holst 
Construction have been working on site trying to get it buttoned up for the winter. He said they plan to 
correct the problems and pay their bills. He could see no point in revoking the permit now as its winter and 
difficult for anything to get done and they could stand to lose a lot of money if the permit is pulled. 

Marvin Liszt, Attorney for St. Croix Group LLC: Said Mr. Olson had acknowledged the mistakes that had 
been made. Said he didn't think revocation of the permit would serve anyone's best interest and that his 
clients would be willing to comply with any additional reasonable conditions the committee might choose to 
impose, rather than revoking the permit. 

Richard Gorman, Attorney for Roger and Roman Peterson: Said on behalf of his clients they were taking no 
position on wether to revoke the permit or not. Felt the big problem is money and that the $200,000 
restoration bond is probably not enough to restore the property and his client's number one concern is that the 
bond not be relei:.sed under any circumstances. Said that the developers have until December 12 to correct 
the default in is $262,000. 
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Roman Peterson, landowner: Would not like to see the permit revoked. Felt the current developers could get 
the development completed. 

Bill Holst, Excavator: Didn't feel revocation will help, felt permit should be suspended until finances can be 
obtained. Felt these developers were the best suited to get the job done. 

Tim Rud, Excavator: Said the front 9 is rough graded, was here to asssure everyone they have not abandoned 
the project and if St. Croix Group does default his company will restore the site, with or without money. Rud 
said he was originally a part of the Diamond Bluff Golf Club group but not of St. Croix Group LLC. 

Mike Olson: Said Diamond Bluff Golf Club started under the auspices it could get a loan. They had a verbal 
approval for financing which fell through. 

Suzanne Detlefsen, Shareholder in St. Croix Group LLC: Said they had everything in place and had done their 
work right but felt that the banks had done a job on them. 

Mary Rother, adjacent landowner: Said they owned land on three sides of the project and didn't know what 
could be accomplished by revoking the permit. 

Dave Munkhold, Dunek Brothers Excavating: Said they will be taking over golf course design and will be at 
the site working in the spring completing the golf course to the county's satisfaction, providing the St. Croix 
group comes up with the financing. · 

Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley Developer: Said revoking permit would make securing financing impossible. 

Committee discussion ensued. Motion by Peterson!Ruemmele to revoke the conditional use permit to 
construct a golf course in the ag. zone in Diamond Bluff and Oak Grove Townships. Motion carried with 
Kozak, Peterson, Ruemmele voting aye; Schroeder abstained. 

Discuss/take action on application to Wisconsin Land Information Board for Land Records Modernization: 
Mark Schroeder said Pierce County is eligible for $11,000 in grant funding from the Land Information Board. 
Mark said it would be spent on updating PIN numbers and parcel maps and Arc-view licenses for other 
county offices. Motion by Peterson!Ruemmele to support the application for grant funding from the 
Wisconsin Land Information Board. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the lOth day ofDecember, 1997, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-19-97 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed 
zoning maps as submitted by the towns of Martell, Oak Grove, Isabelle, Union, and 
Maiden Rock Townships 
Discuss/take action on adoption of zoning maps 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Mike Olson, Chief Manager of St. Croix 
Group, LLC, to allow filling and grading in the shoreland area for construction of a 
temporary siltation pond, on a parcel located in the NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4 (Smiths 
Landing), Section 33, T26N, R19W, Town of Oak Grove, Pierce County, WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on revisions to Title 17, Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85(1)(c) which states: 
considering employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation of any 
public employee which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility, 
specifically for the annual performance evaluation ofDepartment ofLand Management 
Administrator 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - Land Management Committee Meeting 
December 10, 1997- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to approve the minutes of 11-19-97. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson 
to approve the surveyors report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Pittman/Peterson to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Ordinance to include proposed zoning maps as submitted by 
the towns ofMartell, Oak Grove, Isabelle, Union and Maiden Rock Townships: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published and said that public comment would be taken by 
township. 

Maiden Rock Township Map: 
Mike Michaud, Maiden Rock Township: Said the map submitted by the township was a product of the Town 
Board as there were no public meetings or hearings. He said it did not meet the intent of the plan. 
Jack Luebker, Chairman, Maiden Rock Township: Said mapping process has been put on public agendas and 
discussed at town meetings. 
John Krings, Chairman, Union Township: Said that a joint meeting had been held between Union, Maiden Rock, 
and Rock Elm Townships at the Pondview in Plum City with a vote by those present to leave the zoning as it 
was. 
Dennis Hewitt, Union Township: Asked how difficult it would be to get a parcel rezoned? M. Schroeder told 
him the process under the new ordinance would be the same as it currently is, taking into consideration the 
location, compatibility with the surrounding area, etc. 

Motion by Peterson/Schroeder to approve the Maiden Rock Township map as submitted. Motion carried. 

Martell Township Map: 
Gary Rohl, Martell Town Board member: Said the town board would like to see the map adopted as submitted. 
There were no other public comments. 

""""-Z8 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approve the Martell Township map as submitted. Motion carried. 

Oak Grove Township Map: 
M. Schroeder said that Oak Grove Township had gone through a couple of generations and finally settling on 
mainly General Rural Flexible and RR 12 (3 acre residential lots). 
Dave Chadima, Oak Grove Town Board member: Said they had a series of meetings and everyone seems 
satisfied. 
Roman Peterson, Oak Grove Township: Pointed out that Peterson land was mapped incorrectly and that land 
approved for subdivision should be RR-12. He asked if clubhouse was still zoned business. M. Schroeder said 
under new ordinance it would all be part of a golf course and wouldn't need business zoning. Motion by 
Peterson/Pittman to approve with amendment to Peterson land. Motion carried. 

Isabelle Township Map: 
M. Schroeder said Isabelle had chosen primarily General Rural ( 4/40) with few other zoning districts. B. 
Schroeder asked about how that would affect airports. M. Schroeder said airports are a conditional use in the 
general rural area. 
Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approve the Isabelle Township map as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Mike Olson, Chief Manager of St. Croix Group, LLC, to allow 
filling and grading in the shoreland area for construction of a temporary siltation pond, on a parcel located in the 
NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4 (Smiths Landing), Section 33, T26N, Rl9W, Town of Oak Grove, Pierce County, WI: 

Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Mike Olson was present. He said because of the 
erosion problems they undertook the pond design as an emergency measure to trap siltation before it reached the 
river. They were then informed that it was in the floodplain and required a permit. He was here to seek an after
the-fact permit. 

Staff Report: 
Jim Kleinhans showed pictures taken of the area the first week in December. Roman and Roger Peterson were 
present with pictures of the high water last spring and of other areas along the Big River that have also caused 
siltation. 

Kleinhans explained the DNR permitting process, reviewed his written report and recommended the Land 
Management Committee approve this conditional use permit for the reconstructed sediment pond with the 
following conditions: 
1. The applicant must receive DNR approval for this project as constructed. 
2. A restoration plan be submitted by January 31, 1998 for final landscaping at this site to be completed 

after the upstream watershed is stabilized. 
3. Plans submitted for upstream watershed stabilization measures submitted by January 31, 1998. 
4. Construction for restoration of the upstream watershed be completed by June 30, 1998. 
5. Submit a performance bond for this site maintenance and restoration in the event ownership changes and 

the existing erosion control bond is released prior to the restoration of this site. Amount to be 
determined by Land Management Department and Corporation Counsel. 

6. Site be restored according to the approved restoration plan at the direction of the Land Management 
Department. 
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A McDonald Richards, Oak Grove Township: Said he was concerned about damage on the shoreline and 
wondered if it would have to be restored. Kleinhans said the DNR would determine that. 

Motion by Pittman/Peterson to approve the after-the-fact permit for the settling basin with staff conditions. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on revisions to Title 17, Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance: 

M. Schroeder reviewed his written report and revisions were discussed by the committee. M. Schroeder will 
incorporate these revisions into a new draft copy with underlines and crossouts that will be sent to the committee 
prior to the next meeting. 

Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to convene into closed session for the annual performance evaluation of the 
Department ofLand Management Administrator. Motion carried on roll call vote. 

Resumed open session: Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approve performance ofDepartment of Land 
Management Administrator and forward approval to personnel. Motion carried. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Peterson to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth C: .·;:;: _____ //; J_! ~ f, ;( · __ .~ __ _ 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Matt Holterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 
January 21, February 11 and 25, 1998 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the minutes of 12-10-97. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Pittman/Peterson to approve the vouchers as presented. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on remonumentation activities: 
Bob Sheffers was present. Mark Schroeder handed out maps showing the approximate percentages of 
comers set in individual townships, saying overall the remonumentation for the entire county is about 50% 
complete. He said the remonumentation had been ongoing for several years. He said Salem and Hartland 
Townships had questioned when more comers would be set in their townships. He said a plan of action was 
needed to establish how long it will take to complete the county remonumentation working at the current rate. 

Bob Sheffers said efforts had been concentrated in the area of the Great River Road and on the western side 
of the county where there is the most development. He said that until the past 3-4 years the budget had been 
so small that not much progress could be made. He said the $50,000 budgeted for this year would translate to 
about 125 days of work for a team in the field and doing paperwork. Bob said using GPS technology would 
accelerate the process but equipment is expensive to rent and would cost $50-60,000 to purchase. The 
committee asked that Mr. Sheffers get more information on an accelerated plan using GPS, including cost and 
time-frame and bring it back to the committee the first meeting in February for consideration. 

Discuss/take action on new fee schedule for Department of Land Management permits and approvals: 
Mark Schroeder explained the fees for land use permits were last increased in 1989 with the sanitary fees 
increased in 1992 to the current level. He reviewed the table that compared the revenue generated in 1996 
versus what would be generated using the proposed fee schedule and the percentage of zoning budget 
covered by fees. He said the committee would have to decide how much of the budget should be paid by 
those that use it, with it currently being 48% but that around 66% would be more equitable. He said fees for 
some permits are extremely low~r what it takes to process them, using communication towers at $25 as an 
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example. Mark discussed the park fee and the proposal Dennis Gagnier had submitted to revise the park fee 
which has been in place since at least 1984 and possibly dating back to 1972. He said that two fees had been 
omitted from the list but should be included, that being a higher permit fee for after-the-fact permits and that 
the cost of consultant fees should be billed back to the applicant. Fees and the percentage of the budget they 
should subsidize was discussed at length. Basing fees for new dwellings based on square footage was 
discussed. Mark was directed to collect additional information, make some revisions and bring this back to 
the committee at the next meeting with a target level that fees should cover 75% of program costs. 

Discuss/take action on Subdivision Ordinance, Title 17: 
M. Schroeder reviewed the most recent revisions including: requirements for soil tests, approved access onto 
public roads, construction of subdivision roads prior to final approval, and requirements for buildable areas on 
each lot. He said he felt it was a good ordinance, and was at a point it should go to a public hearing. County 
versus state plat approval was discussed and will be discussed again at the next meeting after more 
information is obtained by Mark. The public hearing was scheduled for February 11. 

Discuss/take action on revised Sanitary Ordinance: 
M. Schroeder explained that the Sanitary Ordinance was currently contained in the Subdivision Ordinance. 
With the recreation of a new Subdivision Ordinance, it is necessary that a new Sanitary Ordinance be adopted 
but as a completely separate ordinance. He reviewed the proposed ordinance and how it relates to state septic 
system rules. The public hearing for this was scheduled for February 11. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Pittman. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
.DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 SANDY LANGER 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
~~FAX (715) 273-6864 ~,:·.~~1 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 21st day of January, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-7-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed 
zoning maps as submitted by the towns of Rock Elm and Ellsworth 
Discuss/take action on adoption of zoning maps 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for a bed and breakfast in the 
residential zone, Riverside Bed and Breakfast, owned by Chris and Diane Johnston, 
located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 1/4 of Section 13, Government Lot One, Section 24, 
T25N, R19W, Diamond Bluff Township, W9722 290th Avenue, Hager City, WI 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for 12 lot major certified survey map 
development for Larry Murphy, located in SE 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, Section 17, T27N, 
R18W, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on memorandum of understanding with River Falls Township 
regarding issuance of land use permits 

Discuss/take action on revised Subdivision Ordinance, Title 17 

Discuss/take action on revised Sanitary Ordinance 

Discuss/take action on fee schedule for Department ofLand Management permits and 
approvals 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

T,ANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
~AX (715) 273-6864 

'''P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

11INUTES - Land Management Committee 
January 21, 1998 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rita Kozak, 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next meeting dates: February 11 and 25, 1998 
March 11 and 25, 1998 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes of 1-7-98. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed zoning maps as 
submitted by the towns of Rock Elm and Ellsworth: 

Rock Elm Township: Jim Krings of the Rock Elm Town Board was present and along with Mark Schroeder 
reviewed the proposed zoning map. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There were 
none. Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to approve the zoning map as submitted. Motion carried. 

Ellsworth Township: Mark Schroeder reviewed the map as submitted by Ellsworth Township. There was no one 
from Ellsworth Township present. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There were 
none. Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to approve the zoning map as submitted. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for a bed and breakfast in the residential zone, Riverside 
Bed and Breakfast, owned by Cris and Diane Johnsto11 located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 1/4 of Section 13, 
Government Lot one, Section 24, T25N, Rl9W, Diamond Bluff Township, W9722 290th Avenue, Hager City, 
WI: 
Diane Johnston was present and explained the request was for a renewal of the permit issued in 1996. She said 
they have just one room that they rent and advertising is mostly by word of mouth. Staff report: Kleinhans said 
this B & B is licensed by the state until the end of June, 1998. He said Johnstons received a permit for a sign that 
has not yet been put up. Since the sign was never put up it now has to fit the requirements of the shoreland 
zoning that has recently been adopted, which allows a smaller sign. He recommend this conditional use permit 
be renewed for up to 5 years with the condition that the state license be kept current. Motion by Schroeder to 
approve with staff conditions for 5 years, second by Peterson. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for 12lot major certified survey map development for Lany Murphy, 
located in SE 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, Section 17, T27N, Rl8W, River Falls Township: 
Larry Murphy was present. He said that Land Management staff had indicated that the way he had proposed this 
development, it couldn't be approved as it did not meet the requirements of the Light Industrial zoning district. 
:Ie said that the Town ofRiver Falls was not planning on adopting county zoning and would be adopting their 
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own zoning ordinance with different standards, which Mr. Murphy's proposal could meet. He reviewed his 
submitted proposal but said he wanted concept approval not on what was submitted but on two LI lots and 3 
residential lots, with the two LI being subdivided again after River Falls Township adopts its own zoning 
ordinance with smaller lot requirements. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said that the way Mr. Murphy had 
submitted his proposal it couldn't be approved as the light industrial lots did not meet the minimum size for the 
district. Louie Campbell, River Falls Township chairman was present and distributed unapproved minutes from 
the River Falls Town Board meeting indicating what changes the township was recommending. He said the 
township wanted to protect an adjacent landowner from intrusion by the new development. That landowner, 
Kari Johnson, was present and expressed concern that the trees that serve as a natural buffer for their house 
would be cut down. The development and road plans were discussed at length. Kleinhans recommended not 
granting concept approval for this development. He recommended that Mr. Murphy come back before the 
committee at a later date with a new concept plan showing exactly what he was proposing. Ed Hanson, a River 
Falls town board member, expressed concern that this light industrial development with the three residential lots 
above disrupts the harmonious nature of the area. Motion by Pittman!Peterson to deny approval of the concept 
plan Mr. Murphy submitted and that he bring in a new one at a later date with exactly the lots he is proposing. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on memorandum of understanding with River Falls Township regarding issuance ofland use 
permits: 
The committee reviewed the memorandum of understanding which would require that county permits in River 
Falls Township not be issued until town permits have been granted. Louie Campbell was present and explained 
the need for a memorandum of understanding between River Falls Township and Pierce County regarding 
issuance of use permits. Mark Schroeder recommended approving the MOU as submitted. Motion by 
Peterson!Pittman to approve. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on revised Subdivision Ordinance, Title 17: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed the revisions made to the draft from discussion at the last Land Management 
Committee meeting. He reviewed comments he had received from Francis Ogden. He read a letter faxed from 
Marilyn Hayman (filed with minutes). These comments will be brought to the public hearing on February 11, 
1998. 

Discuss/take action on revised Sanitary Ordinance: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed the revisions made to the draft since the last Land Management_ Committee meeting. 
He said all requirements are basically out of the state plumbing code with the addition of purpose statements and 
some added definitions. The public hearing for this revised ordinance will be held on February 11, 1998. 

Discuss/take action on fee schedule for Department of Land Management permits and approvals: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed the proposed fee schedule pointing out changes made since it was last reviewed by the 
committee. He said using this schedule, approximately 75% of the zoning budget would be funded by fees as 
compared to the current 48%. Individual fee amounts were discussed. Dennis Hewitt did a presentation 
reviewing his recommendations/comparisons. The public hearing regarding the proposed change in fees will be 
held February 11, 1998. 

Motion by Pittman/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

~ubmitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-21-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed 
zoning map as submitted by the town of Spring Lake 
Discuss/take action on adoption of zoning map 

Public Hearing to amend Title 17 of the Pierce County Code to establish revised 
procedures for approval of land divisions in Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on amending Title 17 

Public Hearing to amend portions of Title 17 ofthe Pierce County Code and create Title 
21 of the Pierce County Code as a Sanitary Ordinance for the issuance of sanitary permits 
in Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on amending portions of Title 17 and creating Title 21 

Public Hearing to amend Section 18.64.110 and 17.24.050 of the Pierce County Code to 
establish a procedure for the County Board of Supervisors to periodically adjust fees for 
zoning permits, sanitary permits, and subdivision fees 
Discuss/take action on establishing a procedure for periodically adjusting fees 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
February 11, 1998 -7:00p.m. 
Multi-purpose Meeting Room, Pierce County Office Building, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak 

Next Meeting Dates: 

February 25, 1.~Q8 ,v_ 
March 11 and~ 1998 -f'-
April 15 and 29, 1998 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the minutes ofthe 1-21-98 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and his written report was reviewed. Ruemmele asked ifMr. Sheffers could submit a 
map on a monthly basis that indicates the comers set during the month for the remonumentation project. Mr. 
Sheffers said he would. Motion by Peterson/Ruemmele to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed zoning map as 
submitted by the town of Spring Lake: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder described the map that was submitted 
by the Spring Lake Town Board. The hearing was opened for public comments. There were none. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Peterson to approve the map as submitted and forward it on to the County Board for approval. 
Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend Title 17 of the Pierce County Code to establish revised procedures for approval efland 
divisions in Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder explained the main changes being 
made to Title 17. He reviewed the most recent revisions as noted in the handout by underlining and cross out. 
Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. The following offered comments: 

Frances Ogden, City ofRiver Falls: Said he was generally in favor of the revisions but felt there were a few 
technical issues to smooth out. He reviewed those issues individually. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Being no further public comments, that portion of the hearing was closed. After discussion, motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to forward to the County Board for approval as proposed. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend portions of Title 17 of the Pierce County Code and create Title 21 of the Pierce County 
Code as a Sanitruy Ordinance for the issuance of sanitruy permits in Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder explained that most sanitary 
requirements are contained in the state plumbing code with the county as the issuing agent. He said privies are 
one area left up to counties to regulate. He explained the difference between vault privies and pit privies. 
Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments. There were none. After discussion, motion by 
Peterson/Pittman to amend Title 17 and create Title 21 as a separate Sanitary Ordinance. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend Section 18.64.110 and 17.24.050 of the Pierce County Code to establish a procedure 
for the County Board of Supervisors to penodically adjust fees for zoning permits, sanitary permits, and 
subdivision fees: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder explained that this item actually has 
two parts. The first part would allow a procedural change in the way the fees are set. The second part would 
establish the new fee schedule. These items can be acted on separately but Mark suggested that at least the 
procedural change be acted on tonight. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments with the 
following persons offering them: 

Bob Britton, Spring Lake Township: Asked when fees were last increased. It was verified that sanitary permits 
were last changed in 1992 and Land Use Permits were last increased in 1989. He asked why the permit for 
holding tanks were increased so much and it was explained that there is ongoing paperwork with holding tanks, 
justifying a greater increase in the permit fee. 

Frances Ogden, City ofRiver Falls: Wanted clarification as to an example ofOurdoor Recreational Uses. Mark 
Schroeder said that referred to a commercial venture such as golf courses. Mr. Ogden also said that a flat park 
fee per lot should be charged rather than the proposed 10% of the value of the land as it is too hard to determine 
the value of the land. 

Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Township: Said he wanted to see 10% of value of the land used to determine the 
park fee and then those fees wouldn't have to be adjusted every few years. He said the value can be obtained by 
appraisal or the equalized assessed value from the tax statement. 

John Krings, Union Township: Said the fees proposed for principal structures for ag. uses were too high which 
would create more non-compliance. 

Dave Chadima, Oak Grove Township: Said the park fee proposed for plats should be the same for lots created by 
CSM as people could sell just a few lots at a time over several years to avoid the higher park fees. He also 
wanted to know when the new park fee would take effect and how would it relate to those land divisions that 
had already obtained preliminary approval but not final approval. Mark Schroeder said that he needed to talk to 
Corporation Counsel on that but felt a separate class could be established for those who had already obtained 
preliminary approval. 

Paul Hamblin, developer from Hudson: Said park fees should have a standardized lot cost as there is a 
tremendous fluctuation in land valuation with the valuation being hard to determine. 

Francis Ogden, City of River Falls: Said there are other issues involved such as should the park fee be used for 
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parks in specific subdivisions or for parks in the county in general. 

Bob Britton, Spring Lake Township: Suggested that fees somehow be tied to the inflation rate so that they are 
automatically adjusted periodically rather than waiting several years. 

Being no further public comments, they were closed. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to adopt the procedural change to adjust the fees periodically and send on to the 
County Board for approval. Motion carried. Chairperson Kozak said she would request that the County Board 
adopt Ordinance 97-14 after one reading. 

Discussion ensued on adjusting the fees for Sanitary Permits and Land Use Permits. Setting fees for dwellings 
based on square footage rather than a flat fee for a dwelling was discussed. Bill Schroeder felt that larger houses 
should be charged a higher fee for a land use permit. 

Motion by Schroeder to amend the fee schedule on all dwellings to the outside dimension square footage 
multiplied by the number of floors in the dwelling, including the basement. The motion died due to the lack of a 
second. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to amend the fee for principal structures, residential uses to: 
<1,000 sq. ft =$100 

1,000-2,000 sq. ft.=$150 
2,000-3,000 sq. ft.=$200 
3,000-4,000 sq. ft.=$300 
4,000-5,000 sq. ft.=$400 

>5,000 sq. ft. = 10¢/sq. ft. 
Square footage to be determined by the outside dimensions of the dwelling multiplied by the number of stories, ~ 
~ the basement. Motionl\carried. f 
il\GlCLd11V) as ~'lHUHcf(CJ 
Discussion ensued on adjusting the park fees. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman that for minor subdivisions (1-4 
lots) the fee be adjusted to $600/lot, for major plats the fee be adjusted to 10% of the value of the land involved, 
using an appraised value of the land, recent sale price, or equalized assessed value, to calculate the 10%. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to adopt the fee schedule as amended and send on to the County Board for 
approval. Motion carried. 

Discussion took place on wether an exemption should apply to those who have already obtained preliminary as of 
today. Motion by Ruemmele that those that have preliminary, and not final approval as of today pay a $600/lot 
non-refundable fee that must be payed within 6 month. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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SANDY LANGER 

PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

... "".FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 25th day ofFebruary, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 2-11-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on remonumentation progress by Bob Sheffers 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major subdivision, David Johnson, agent for 
Phil Wilgrubs, on a parcel located in E-112 ofW-1/2 of SW-1/4, Section 2, T24N, R18W, 
Trenton Township, near 150th Avenue 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development (22 
lots), Bob Sheffers, agent for Tom Swanson, located in the W-1/2 ofthe SW-114, Section 
18, T26N, R19W, Town of Oak Grove, located off of 1200th Street 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development (3 
lots), Jim Weber, agent for Jon Pekel and Phillipp Miner, located in the SE-114 of the 
NW-114 and in the SW-1/4 of the NE-1/4 of Section 8, T24N, R16W, Town ofMaiden 
Rock, located off of 120th A venue 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a 3 lot CSM for Joe Johnson located in Gov. Lot 
1, Section 15, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, off of825th Street, Trenton Island 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development (31 
lots), Dave Peters, Meiercrest, located in the SE-114 of the NW-1/4, the NE-1/4 ofthe 
SW-1/4, the SE-1/4 ofthe SW-1/4, and the NW-1/4 ofthe SE-1/4, Section 9, T26N, 
R19W, Oak Grove Township, located near the intersection ofHwy. 10 and QQ 

Discuss/take action on resolution regarding proposed Comm 83, Private Sewage System 
Rules 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES -Pierce County Land Management Committee ~~-,;l_? J, V': 1 

February 25, 1998- 7:00p.m. ,.. _ ./t, ··I I I~ A'/} . 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth ;; -~· 'J;,_';-'~ -"? 1:1../l /(~~ 

():j~J 3/;;p~ 
Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, Ric~te-:1:..-eroyPeterrett---

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached sheet 

Next Meeting Dates: 
March 11 and 26, 1998 
April 15 and 29, 1998 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve the minutes of 2-11-98 with the following amendments: 
Page 1 - Next meeting date March 26 from March 25; 
Page 3 -"Square footage to be determined by the outside dimensions of the dwelling multiplied 
by the number of stories, including the basement. Motion as amended carried." 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on remonumentation progress by Bob Sheffers: 
Mr. Sheffers requested this be addressed at the end of the meeting. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major subdivision. David Johnson, agent for Phil 
Wilgrubs, on a parcel located in theE 112 ofW 112 of SW 1/4, Section 2. T24N, R18W, Trenton 
Township, near 150th Avenue: 
Dave Johnson, Phil Wilgrubs, and Kent Speight, attorney, were present. Mr. Johnson reviewed 
the concept of Cedar Ridge and passed out research done by Mr. Speight justifying the layout 
being done as it was. Mr. Johnson said theplan for 13 lots as submitted was a good one. 
Approval was received from the township. 

StaffReport: Mark Schroeder said the total site area is 31 acres, ofwhich 15 acres are 
underwater or classified as wetland, and 16 acres are upland, including 2 acres of steep slopes. 
After subtracting 2 acres for road right-of-way, the developer proposes 13 lots. He said the 
building sites for single family residences require 1 acre of area exclusive of roads, wetlands, and 
steep slopes, Building sites for duplexes, according to the plan, require 1.5 acres. The site will 
accommodate 4 single family or three duplex lots along the river, and 8 single family or 6 duplex 
lots in the interior. The proposed concept plan, which includes steep slopes in lot area 
calculations, presently shows 6 river lots and 7 interior lots. Neighboring uses include 
residential, vacant land, and industrially zoned land used for fireworks storage. He said the 
fireworks storage area on the east side of the proposed plat contains two semi trailers of 
explosives which are only 30' from the property line. ATF standards require a 200' separation 

"""""-"' 
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from residences, which would extend throughout the buildable area ofLots 12 and 13 of the plat. 
He recommended that the concept plan be returned to the developer for redrafting in accordance 
with allowable density and building site requirements. The revised plan should show which lots 
are designated for duplexes and which are for single family residences. He also said that there is a 
plume of contaminated water from Meyer Industries in the area and would like Mr. Wilgrubs to 
supply a map showing that this proposed development would not be in jeopardy of contamination. 
Discussion took place regarding density issues, required lot sizes, a temporary cul-de-sac versus 
connecting with 140th Street, and the problem with setbacks required for storage of explosives. 
Mr. Wilgrubs felt he needed 13 lots to make the project profitable. 

After lengthy discussion, motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to deny concept until this plan is 
redrafted to agree with the allowable density, the fireworks issue is dealt with, and lots are 
designated for single family dwelling or duplex. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development (22 lots), 
Bob Sheffers, agent for Tom Swanson, located in theW Yz of the SW 1/4, Section 18, T26N, 
R19W, Town of Oak Grove, located offof1200th Street: 
This application was withdrawn at the request of the landowner. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a major certified survey map development (3 lots), 
Jim Weber, agent for Jon Pekel and Phillip Miner, located in theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4 and the 
SW 1/4 of the NE 1/4, Section 8, T24N, R16W, Town ofMaiden Rock, located off of 120th 
Avenue: 
Jim Weber was present and explained the proposal, saying soil tests had been done on each lot 
and the township has approved. He said there is an existing house on Lot 2. Staff report: Jim 
Kleinhans said this land division was consistent with 1 acre minimum lot size, all the parcels will 
have driveways on 120th Avenue. Kleinhans recommended approval with the condition that the 
applicant receive a variance for the slope restriction for the septic system from the Department 
of Commerce prior to preliminary approval. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to grant concept 
approval with the condition that the variance for the septic system be obtained prior to preliminary 
approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a 3 lot CSM for Joe Johnson located in Gov. Lot 1, 

Section 15, T24N. R18W, Trenton Township, off of 825th Street, Trenton Island: 
Jim Kleinhans explained the 3 lot CSM being proposed. Mr. Johnson wants to keep 
approximately 3 acres where his mobile home is located and sell several other acres he owns 
which are separated by 825th Street. Proposed Lots 2 and 3 will not be developed as they are in 
the floodplain but had to be surveyed in order to be sold because of their size. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to recommend final approval for this 3 lot CSM. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for a major certified survey map development (31 lots), 
Dave Peters, Meiercrest, located in the Section 9. Oak Grove Township, located near the 
intersection ofHwy. 10 and QO: 
Steve Bryant was present and said all but the final grading was done. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans 
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said the park fees had been paid, the CSM' s had been approved and the bond would be released 
after the final grading was done this spring. He recommended final approval. Motion by 
Ruernmele/Pittman to grant final approval for Meiercrest Subdivision (31) lots. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on resolution regarding proposed Cornm 83, Private Sewage System Rules: 
Jim Kleinhans briefly reviewed the resolution. Motion by Ruernmele/Pittman to support the 
resolution in opposition to the proposed changes to Cornm 83 and send it on to the County Board 
for their approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on remonumentation progress by Bob Sheffers: 
Bob Sheffers was present. He showed a map that indicated where throughout the county comer 
markers had been set. He said approximately 62-64% of the comers had been set for the county. 
He said they are currently working in Trimbelle Township. He said at the present budget level it 
will take approximately two years/township for completion of the remaining townships. He said 
that using GPS technology would speed up the process but it is very expensive. Ruernmele asked 
if a map such as the one presented tonight could be submitted to the committee on a monthly 
basis along with the Surveyors Report. Mr. Sheffers indicated that it could. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Pittman. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 11th day of March, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of2-25-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Tim and Shirley Col benson, 
Sections 1 and 11, El Paso Township 

Public hearing for temporary hot-mix plant for 1998 construction season (Highway 35 
. project), Mathy Construction, agent for William Holst ill, Section 34, T25N, R18W, 
Trenton Township 
Discuss/take action on temporary hot-mix plant 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Trumpeter Valley Phase ill (49lots) located in 
Sections 28 and 33, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Clifton Ridge Certified Survey Map 
Development, John Dwyer, agent for Paul Augustine for 25 lots located in Section 24, 
T27N, R20W, Clifton Township, near CTH FF and 770th Ave. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for South Park Development (5 lots), Larry 
Murphy, Section 17, River Falls Township 

Consider public nusiance provisions in county zoning code as requested by Town of 
Trenton 

Discuss/take action on results of town survey on county building inspector and county 
assessor 

Discuss/take action on revisions to Title 18 Sections 10 and 11 related to process of zoning 
appeals 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
, .... DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

"'"FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 : -" L • __ j,\' ;,;J.) BY; 

. p ~~_y (/£7 ~4--1"/yt..--S<_:;.,::;~:.\)"0 1-t, v~ r _-t/te-£.-;;J-

DDb 3-!-t. ~ 9Y"_ --· 
.MlNUTES -LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
March 11, 1998- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, LeRoy Peterson, Rich Ruernmele 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: March 26, 1998; April15 and 25, 1998 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruernmele to approve the minutes of2-25-98. Motion carried. 
There was no Surveyors Report. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for Tim and Shirley Colbenson. Sections 1 and II. El Paso 
Township: 
Jim Kleinhans said the majority of soils covered under this agreement application include prime agricultural soils 
consistent with the Pierce County Farmland Preservation Plan and the land is operated according to an approved 
conservation plan. Land Conservation approved this plan at their meeting on Monday. Based on these facts he 
recommend this 10 year application be approved. Motion by Pittman/Schroeder to approve the 10 year Farmland 
Preservation application for Tim and Shirley Colbenson and to send on to the County Board for their approval. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing for tempora.ty hot-mix plant for 1998 construction (Highway 35 project). Mathy Construction. agent for 
William Holst ill. Section 34. Trenton Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Neil Bakke of Monarch Paving, a division ofMathy 
Construction was present. He said they have two state highway projects, both on Hwy 35 and are seeking approval to 
bring in an additional, temporary, larger hot-mix plant to the existing site for increased production in order to meet the 
completion date of July 3. The same access road would be used with hours of operation being 6 a.m. to 7 p.m., 
Monday through Saturday. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. Donald R. Johnson, Chairman, Trenton Township: Asked 
about dust control on the access road. Bakke said a layer of recycled blacktop has been put down from the intersection 
by the Holst property to the hot-mix plant and they will water their part of the road to try to keep dust down. Dave 
Chadima, Oak Grove Township: Asked what the time frame would be. Bakke said from the middle of May to July 3. 
DonaldS. Johnson, Trenton Township: Asked what the hours of operation would be. Bakke confirmed the 6 p.m. to 7 
p.m. hours for the hot-mix plant. No further comments. 

"""""""' 
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Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said Mathy had run electricity into the site to operate the boilers, which would reduce the 
noise. He said an earth berm had also been put up to help screen the site from the homes on Hwy 35. He said the 
project area is no larger than the original site so the bond for the original plant could be used but must be renewed in 
May of 1998. He recommended the Land Management Committee approve the temporary hot mix plant with the 
following conditions: 
1. The bond must be renewed before May 18, 1998; 
2. The operational hours should be consistent with the original conditional use permit, 6 am. to 7 p.m., Monday 

through Saturday; 
3. The larger plant being brought in should be removed by August 31, 1998. 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve this conditional use permit with the staff conditions recommended. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Trumpeter Valley Phase IV located in Sections 28 and 33. Oak Grove 
Township: 
Terry Pirius was present He said preliminary approval for this portion of the project was granted on June 11, 1997. It 
includes lots 49 to 52 plus lots 85 through 125 all located in Sections 28 and 33 in Oak Grove Township. He showed a 
map of the development and said all sections of the roads have been completed. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said all the 
CSM' s had been approved by the county surveyor, although one of them had a lot line through a building. Mr. Pirius 
said a new CSM with a revised lot line will be resubmitted to correct this problem. Kleinhans said Trumpeter Valley 
Development Corporation doesn't hold title to the whole development (parts of8 lots) so he couldn't recommend 
approval on them, and parkland dedication is still being discussed. He recommended that the committee grant final 
approval with the following conditions: 
1. The certified survey maps will not be released with the exception of CSM #896 (lots 49 to 52) until the 

property subject to parkland dedication is transferred to the county. 
2. Trumpeter Valley Development Corp. must obtain title to all land included in the CSM's. 
3. The accessory building should be removed on lots 116 and 117 prior to recording CSM 15 7 unless both lots 

are purchased together with a deed restriction to avoid creating a nonconforming building, or the lot lines be 
revised. 

Lengthy discussion took place regarding the parkland dedication plan, including target number of acres and time frame 
to get it resolved. Ruemmele said that final approval should be delayed until the parkland issue is dealt with. Motion 
by Peterson/Ruemmele to table this agenda item until the parkland dedication is finalized. Motion carried. Mark 
Schroeder suggested this be brought back to the committee in two weeks. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Clifton Ridge Plat. John Dwyer agent for Paul Augustine for 25 lots 
located in Section 24. Clifton Township. near CTH FF and 770th Ave.: 
John Dwyer and Paul Augustine were present. Mr. Dwyer explained the proposed plat saying the development was of 
two parcels one approximately 99 acres (15 proposed lots) and the other 71.5 acres (10 proposed lots). He said this 
project would be done in phases with the 99 acre parcel being Phase I. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans showed a map he 
had done indicating severe soil limitation areas for soil absorption systems. He discussed surface drainage. Kleinhans 
recommended the committee grant concept approval and that at the time of preliminary approval the preplanned 
building sites along with soil tests for each lot be done, covenants be submitted, easements located, and road and 
drainage plans be submitted. Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve the concept plan for this development, and that 
staff recommendations be required for preliminary approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for South Park Development (5 lots). Lany Murphy. Section 17. River Falls 
Township: 
Larry Murphy was present and reviewed the concept map of his development. Driveway placement for the 
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residential lots was discussed. Louie Campbell ofRiver Falls Township explained the ordinance passed by the 
township regarding driveway placement on different classes of soil. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans recommended 
approval of this concept plan as presented with the conditions that an access easement should be provided to the 
property located at the north line of the light industrial district He said soil tests, easements and covenants should be 
done for preliminary approval. Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to approve the concept plan for South Park 
Development with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Consider public nuisance provisions in county zoning code as requested by Town of Trenton: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report saying Trenton Township requested that the county consider adopting 
ordinances for the control of sexually-oriented businesses. He said communities around the country generally rely on 3 
methods singularly or in combination to regulate or prohibit such business: 
1. Prohibition: Are usually, if not always, unconstitutional. Communities enact them anyway as a signal to a 

business operator that the community is committed to a long, costly, legal fight This strategy generally results 
I the business following a path of least resistance and locating in another municipality. 

2. Zoning: Can be useful in controlling the location but not in prohibiting such businesses. A government must be 
able to show that the use is permissible somewhere in the jurisdiction under the rules of the ordinance. Typical 
regulations include separation distances from churches, schools, and other public places; restricting businesses 
to industrial or special commercial areas; and requiring conditional use permits. Enforcement is limited to 
powers granted under Chapter 59, Wis. Stats. related to zoning. 

3. Licensing: Allows a municipality to require an extensive list of license conditions. If any of the conditions are 
not met, the business is shut down. Licensing allows enforcement under general police powers for public 
health, safety, and welfare. 

His recommendation is if the county wants to regulate sexually oriented businesses, it should refer the matter to law 
enforcement to develop licensing requirements. This would give the strongest enforcement and should be applicable to 
the existing business in Trenton. Zoning regulations should be considered as a second option. Don Johnson, Chairman 
of Trenton Township explained the townships experience with such a business and also talked about the City of 
Cumberland and how they have handled the problem. Mark was instructed to get more information from the City of 
Cumberland and talk to Corporation Counsel about a possible county ordinance that would help out all townships in 
this regard. 

Discuss/take action on results of town survey on county building inspector and county assessor: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report which showed that 15 out of 17 townships respondedto his questionnaire 
regarding building inspectors and assessors and wether townships felt the county should hire them to provide that 
service to each town that wants it. His conclusion was that there is not enough interest at the town level at this time to 
support hiring a county building inspector or assessor. 

Discuss/take action on revisions to Title 18. Sections 10 and 11 related to process of zoning appeals: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report and Ordinance 97-19 which will clarify that Land Management 
Committee decisions should be appealed to Circuit Court, and makes minor changes to site plan review procedures for 
internal consistency. He said Corporation Counsel had reviewed this and also recommended that it be approved. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Peterson to approve Ordinance 97-19 and send it on to the County Board for their adoption. 
Motion carried. 

Mark said that Spring Lake and Ellsworth Townships have adopted the new county zoning ordinance. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 26th day ofMarch, 1 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of3-11-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Nexel Communication, agent for Roger 
Peterson to construct a 300 foot high cellular transmission guyed tower in the ag. zone, on 
a parcel located in theSE 114 of the NE 114, Section 15, T27N, R19W, Clifton Township, 
offofCtyFF 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to American Materials, agent for Marvin and 
Mina Gilles for non-metallic mineral extraction (limestone quarry), located in the NE 1/4 
of the NW 114, Section 23, T25N, R15W, Union Township, off ofHwy 10. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Hoffman Construction, agent for Kenneth 
Langer and Lorraine Kinneman for non-metallic mineral extraction (borrow sites), 
Kinneman site located in the SW 1/4 of theSE 1/4, and the NW 114 of theSE 114, Section 
26, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township; Langer site located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, 
Section 35, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, both near intersection ofSTH 35 and 
CTHE 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral 
extraction (limestone quarry) for Ken Knutson located in Section 21, T27N, R17W, 
Martell Township 

Discuss/take action on certified survey map for A.D. Halverson located in the NW 1/4 of 
the NW 1/4, Section 16, T27N, R18W, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Trumpeter Valley Phase ill, located in Sections 28 
and 33, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a subdivision plat for Phil Wilgrubs located in 
theE Yz ofthe W Yz ofSW 1/4, Section 2, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, near 150th 
Avenue 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn ~D Working today for a better tomorrow 
......,.,._ Printed on Recycled Paper 
""""""' 
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MINUTES- PIER~E COUNTY LAND MANAGEM?~!:,~Q~T~ / ' _ ~ 
March 26, 1998- 7.00 p.m. /--1--f>-, .J ··[ / ~ . 
County Board Room - Courthouse, Ellsworth -~ ;; ·. :~; .. , c: ·-r(lLlk:L / /; ~,./ / · 

Present: LeRoy Peterson, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroed~·r;~lteh-R-uemmele-c.-J-.!.~-'/'--,-'-5-k-..J.<;;......:>----
Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer 

The meeting was called to order by Vice-chairperson Peterson. Motion by Schroeder/Pittman to approve 
the minutes of3-11-98. Motion carried. 

Vice-chairperson Peterson announced that there will be a change in the agenda order and that the A J. 
Halverson CSM and renewal of the conditional use permit for the Knutson quarry would be addressed 
before the public hearings. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction (limestone 
quarry) for Ken Knutson located in Section 21. T27N. R17W. Martell Township: 
Mr. Knutson was present saying the quarry is operating within the same boundaries established on the 
March 1996 conditional use application and permit. Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written 
report and recommended the committee approve the renewal for the conditional use permit for the 
Knutson Brothers with the conditions that the renewal fee be paid, the quarry operates according to the 
original conditional use permit, and that the permit be reviewed for renewal in two years. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve the renewal of the conditional use permit for non-metallic 
mineral extraction for the Knutson Brothers for two years with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on certified survey map for A.J. Halverson located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4, 
Section 16, T27N, R18W, River Falls Township: 
Mr. Halverson was present and said he had previously submitted a 3 lot CSM in February of 1997 and 
this lot is proposed on the same property, which is why this needs committee approval. Staff report: Jim 
Kleinhans reviewed his written report saying River Falls township approved 4 lots per 40 of the original 
concept plan in 1996. This will be the final lot for this quarter section. River Falls recently approved this 
CSM with the stipulation that a description be placed on the deed indicating the airstrip located adjacent 
to this parcel will be used exclusively by the Halverson family. He recommended committee approval. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder that approval be granted for this lot with the condition that it is 
indicated on the deed that this lot does not have access to airport use. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Nextel Communication, agent for Roger Peterson to 
construct a 3 00 foot high guyed cellular transmission tower in the ag. zone, on a parcel located in the SE 
1/4 of the NE 1/4, Section 15, T27N, R19W, Clifton Township, off ofCty FF: 
Vice-chairperson Peterson read ~ring notice as published. Nathan Ward ofNextel, a subdivision of 

CUD --working today for a better tomorrow 
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SBA was present. He said their proposal for this tower was to provide additional coverage in the River 
Falls area and to tie into a tower site in Hudson and a proposed site near Baldwin. He reviewed the 
application submitted and addressed some concerns expressed by Jim Kleinhans in his staff report. Mr. 
Ward felt Nextel had met the requirements of the ordinance and should be granted the conditional use 
permit for the tower. 

Vice-chairperson Peterson opened the hearing to public comments. Bud McBride, Clifton Township: 
Asked about exact location of tower, height, and health-related issues. Said Nextel should provide more 
information to surrounding neighbors regarding height oftower, types of radio waves emitted and their 
potential to cause health problems. He felt the Kinnickinnic River valley is a beautiful site and didn't 
want it ruined by towers being constructed. 

Staff Report: 
Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report and questioned Mr. Ward as to what elevation the antennas on 
top of the tower will be at, what the plans were for the grid system for his company, and who else might 
possibly rent space on the proposed tower. He also said that regarding non-ionization radio frequency, 
there are federal guidelines that must be met. He said the information provided by the applicants was 
vague. 

Mr. Ward said he couldn't predict where their coverage needs would be because need is based on 
complaint calls. He suggested the Pierce County develop a map showing where existing towers are 
located and the latitude and longitude of those sites. He said the existing towers in the area are not big 
enough to handle Nextel's needs. 

Mark Schroeder said he had recently attended a planning conference where towers were addressed and 
the speaker dismissed the need for 300ft. towers saying 150ft. towers would work. Vice-chairperson 
Peterson closed the hearing to public comments. Lengthy discussion took place regarding the need for 
additional towers and co-locating on existing tower such as the Boles site in the town of Oak Grove. 
Kleinhans' staff recommendation was that this agenda item be table until after the St. Croix County site 
decision is made and more information on the company's grid system is obtained. Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to table this agenda item until the staff recommended information is obtained. 
Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to American Materials, agent for Marvin and Mina Gilles for 
non-metallic mineral extraction (limestone quany) located in the NE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 23, 
T25N, R15W, Union Township, offofHwy 10: 

Vice-chair Peterson read the public hearing notice as published. Candace Schwantes, American Materials 
geologist was present saying they had taken over the quarry in 1995 from Kermit Klinski and wanted to 
be in compliance with Pierce County regarding permits. The site including the haul road covers 
approximately 10 acres with about 5 acres in the quarry. Approximately 15,000 ton/year is removed. 
She said they plan on staying in the same area for the next two years and reviewed the erosion control 
measures in place in the quarry. She felt the quarry would be about a 30 year project. Vice-chair 
Peterson opened the hearing to public comments. 

Melvin Pittman, Union Township: Said he lived south of the quarry and was concerned about the effect 
the at the quarry would have on his well which is crucial to his dairy operation. He said he also grazed 
cattle in the area and whereas Klinski called and let him know when he would be blasting, American 
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Materials has never contacted him with that information. He was also concerned about the high wall on 
the west side of the quarry. 

Ms Schwantes said she does blasting notifications for the quarrys and will call Pittman's 24 hours prior to 
blasting. She said American Materials would also be willing to monitor Mr. Pittmans well and take 
responsibility for it. There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report and recommended approval with the following 
conditions: 
1. A land use permit be obtained with a fee based on the current fee schedule. 
2. A performance bond be submitted along with the land use permit. 

-CI 

3. Permit will be renewed in two years. 
4. The hours of operation should be restricted if there is a concern from surrounding landowners. 
5. The berm by the road be seeded and mulched by June. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve a conditional use permit to American Materials for the Gilles 
quarry with staff conditions with the addition that the berm seeding and mulching be completed by June 
30, 24 hour blasting notice to surrounding neighbors, the Pittman well be pretested and periodically 
tested. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Hoffman construction. agent for Kenneth Langer and 
Lorraine Kinneman for non-metallic mineral extraction (borrow sites). Kinneman site located in the SW 
114 ofthe SE 1/4 and the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, Section 26, T26N. R19W, Oak Grove Township· 
Langer site located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, Section 35, T26N. R19W, Oak Grove Township, both 
near intersection ofSTH 35 and CTH E: 
Vice-chair Peterson read the hearing notice as published. Brad Eberhard ofHoffinan Construction and 
Kenneth Langer were present. Mr. Eberhard reviewed the application stating they have a State DOT 
contract for work on STH 35 which is what the fill will be used for. He said they will only be on the sites 
for 2-3 weeks and must have the road work done by July 3. 

Vice-chair Peterson opened the hearing to public comments. Lee Nesbit, Oak Grove Township: Was a 
neighbor and was wondering if the road would be open to local traffic during this construction. Mr. 
Eberhard said it would be. There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report and recommended approval ofthe conditional 
use permit for Hoffman Construction with the following conditions: 
1. Operating hours, erosion control and final reclamation plans be followed as described in 

application; 
2. The topsoil piles shall be stabilized with seed or mulch as soon as practical; 
3. After all rains of W' or more, inspections shall be made onsite and recorded with 24 hours, to 

ensure all erosion control measures are still functioning correctly; 
4. Reclamation is to be completed by August 1, 1998; 
5. The receipt of permit fee and performance bond. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to approve this conditional use permit for Hoffman Construction with staff 
conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Trumpeter Valley Phase III. located in Sections 28 and 33, Oak 
Grove Township: 



3-26-98 LMC - page 4 
Terry Pirius was present Motion by Ruemmele/Pittman to remove this agenda item from the table. 
Motion carried. Mark Schroeder showed Mr. Pirius' s map showing where the proposed parkland 
dedication was. He said he and Mr. Pirius had reached an agreement over the phone but when Mr. Pirius 
faxed his proposals back, they were not consistent with what had been discussed. Schroeder 
recommended tabling this item until an agreement was reached. 

Terry Pirius reviewed the draft proposals. He felt some issues should be addressed by the park board. 
Ruemmele said Land Management staff will need to follow up on several items including the exact 
number of acres for park dedication and an agreed upon price for lots 102 and 103. He said there were 
too many remaining unanswered questions. Motion by Schraeder/Pittman to table this agenda item until 
more information is obtained. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a subdivision plat for Phil Wilgrubs located in the El/2 of the 
W1/2 ofthe SW 1/4. Section 2. T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, near 150th Avenue: 
Phil Wilgrubs was present stating he had worked with Mark Schroeder and issues of concern had been 
addressed. M. Schroeder explained the new configuration of the development and said lot size now 
allowed for duplex construction on all lots. He said Mr. Wilgrubs had provided a map showing the 
groundwater concern area from Thomas and Betts, which did not include this area. He recommended 
approval of this concept plan with the following conditions: 
1. Prior to preliminary approval, soil tests be provided to demonstrate suitability of lots for septic 

systems; 
2. Temporary cui-de-sacs be shown at both ends of 140th Street unless the town requires that 140th 

be extended through to the east 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder that concept approval for this 11 lot residential subdivision be granted 
with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on purchase of new department vehicle: 
Mark Schroeder said $18,000 had been budgeted for a new vehicle, specifications had been sent out with 
three bids submitted. He distributed copies of those bids. The low bid from Bernard's Northtown, New 
Richmond was well within budget at $15,500. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the low bid 
and send on to the Finance Committee for their approval. Motion carried. 

Next meeting dates: 
April 15 and 29, 1998 
May 13 and 27, 1998 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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SANDY LANGER 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 15th day of April, 1 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00 p.m. in the 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of3-26-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a rezone request by Deiss & Nugent Feed Company, agent for Wendell 
Lundgaard, from Primary Agriculture (PA) to Industrial, located in theSE 114 ofthe SE 
114, Section 3, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township, located at the intersection of610th 
Avenue, Hwy 63, and CTH G, for the Purpose of constructing a fertilizer mixing plant 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Linda Hartung to operate an antique shop in 
the General Rural zone, located in the NE 114 of the NW 1/4, Section 27, T27N, R15W, 
Spring Lake Township, N7289 State Road 128, Spring Valley 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a major certified survey map development 
(3 lots), Jim Weber, agent for Jon Peke! and Phillipp Miner, located in theSE 114 of the 
NW 114 and the SW 114 of the NE 1/4 of Section 8, T24N, R16W, Town ofMaiden Rock, 
located off of I 20th Avenue 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for major certified survey map development, 
Paul Nielson, Section 20, Town ofEI Paso 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for South Park Development (5 lots), Larry 
Murphy, Section 17, River Falls Township 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permits for non-metallic mineral mining 
for The Kraemer Company for the following sites: 

Peterson Quarry- Sections 12 & 13, Town of Trenton 
Svec Quarry- Section 17, Town ofTrimbelle 
Books Quarry- Section 32, Town ofUnion and Section 5, Town ofMaiden Rock 
Hollis Johnson Quarry- Section 6, Town of Oak Grove 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management Annual Report 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Present: LeRoy Peterson, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, Rita Kozak 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak Next meeting dates are: 
April29, 1998 
May 13 and 27, 1998 
June 11 and 24, 1998 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the minutes of3-26-98. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present He said it was business as usual with most of the time indicated in 
his written report being for routine office work. He said that he would have graphics requested by Rich 
Ruemmele regarding work done included with his next report. B. Schroeder asked how much surveying had 
been done in Hartland Township. Sheffers said he would get that information to him. Motion by 
Schraeder/Pittman to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Peterson!Pittman to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a rezone request by Deiss and Nugent Feed Company, agent for Wendell Lundgaard, from 
Primary Agriculture (PA) to IndustriaL located in theSE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, Section 3, T26N. R17W. Ellsworth 
Township, located at the intersection of 61 Oth Avenue. Hwy 63. and CTH G, for the purpose of constructing a 
fertilizer mixing plant: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mike Lansing and John Nugent ofDeiss and Nugent 
were present Mr. Lansing said they were proposing to buy land from Wendell Lundgaard to construct a 
fertilizer facility similar to Ellsworth Farmers Union's. There would be an elevator with legs and one structure to 
start with eventually having 2-3 structures for storage. There would be a concrete diked area for storage and 
loading ofliquid fertilizer. Road access has been obtained from the WI DOT from Hwy 63. Although they are 
planning on purchasing 35 acres, the site will cover approximately 5 acres when complete. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments: 
George Petaja, Ellsworth Township: Said he was concerned about an industrial site in the ag zone, as once zoned 
industrial any industrial application could be conducted there. He was also concerned about hazardous materials 
such as pesticides being stored there or things that might smell. He also asked how an anhydrous leak would be 
handled. 

Mr. Lansing said DATCP regulates the site with inspections 1-2 times per month. They check for spillage, and 
that storage is done properly. He said there is no smell from dry fertilizer. He said they currently store pesticides 
at the Hoikka Building on Hwy ~Ian on leaving them there at this point If they were moved to the new 
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site, state regulations would have to be complied with. John Nugent said in the event of an anhydrous leak 
neighbors within a 5 mile radius would be contacted. If regulations become too stringent, they would not have 
anhydrous ammonia. 

Joe Rohl, Clifton Township: Said Deiss and Nugent had been located in the Village ofEllsworth for many years, 
storing and handling anhydrous with no incidents occurring. He felt they had a good track record and would 
continue to operate safely at a new location. 

Wendell Lundgaard, Ellsworth Township: Said he thought in the country was the right location for this type of 
facility. 

Ken Majeske, Ellsworth Township: Said he lived directly across Hwy 63 from the proposed site and was 
concerned about the track records of some of these types of facilities. At a site near Menomonie several private 
wells were contaminated. He said there are five private wells in the area. He was also concerned about property 
values being lowered with this next door. He also said the facility should be screened from the road. 

Mr. Lansing said the site near Menomonie is what created more regulation of facilities such as this. As far as 
loading liquids, it must be done on containment pads that would catch spillage, there would be no runoff as 
regulations do not allow it. Soil samples are taken by the state inspector at various sites to make sure there is no 
soil contamination. In the event of soil contamination the soil must be excavated and can only be spread at an 
acceptable rate where the crop the spilled material is specific for is going to be grown. 

Barry Foy, Ellsworth Township: Asked how a spill would be handled. It was explained that there is a 
contingency plan on site and Deiss and Nugent have an arrangement with the Ellsworth Fire Department. They 
have an emergency pallet that is immediately dispatched to the site. 

Sue Peterson, Ellsworth Township: Said she was concerned about the lowering of property values in the area 
and putting an industrial site in the middle of an agricultural area. She said Sunnyside School is just one mile 
down the road and the close neighbors have small children. She didn't feel a chance should be taken with 
children so close. She said she didn't want to deny Deiss and Nugent the right to expand and make a living but 
the people living in the area also should have the right not to have this in their midst. 

Phyllis Ray, Ellsworth Township: Said she lives directly south of the site and is very much against this rezone to 
industrial in the middle of an agricultural area. No matter how careful people are, something could happen. She 
expressed concern for devaluation of property near the site, for the school and close neighbors, and is especially 
concerned as Lost Creek is just a few yards away. She question who would be responsible for well 
contamination if it occurred and felt that Deiss and Nugent should investigate other sites already zoned properly. 

Concerning well contamination, Mr. Nugent said pesticide handlers are assessed a fee that goes into a state fund 
that is used for that type of occurance. 

Eugene Ray asked why another fertilizer plant is needed if the Ellsworth facility is handling it OK. Mr. Lansing 
said they had grown out of their current site. 

Joe Rohl, Clifton Township: Said townships should support industry and should support existing businesses in an 
effort to attract new businesses into the area to help pay taxes. He is more concerned about a farmer running 
over an anhydrous hose than Deiss and Nugent whose handling of such materials is closely monitored. 

Mel Sather, Ellsworth Township: Asked how much land Deiss and Nugent was buying and how much was 
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actually needed for the facility. Mr. Lansing said they are purchasing approximately 35 acres and 4-5 acres is 
needed for the facility but they wanted enough for a buffer area and for crop test plots. He said at their present 
site they can't buy additional land to expand. 

George Petaja, Ellsworth Township: Said they almost had the county composting facility in this area which was 
not wanted by the residents and that is why so many people had shown up concerning this facility. There were 
no further public comments. 

Staff Report: Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report which addressed not only the request but the 
background and issues related to the request. He said zoning does require site plan review and approval does not 
give the applicant blanket permission to erect whatever they want wherever they want. The new zoning 
ordinance, which has been adopted by Ellsworth Township, allows the County Board to place limitation on the 
use of the site so no other type oflndustrial or Commercial use could be conducted there without County Board 
approval. He recommended approval of this rezone request subject to limitations on use, that being limited to a 
fertilizer mixing plant and related accessory uses only. 

Committee discussion ensued regarding height of structures, number of structures, mixed uses, and where a 
facility such as this should be located. B. Schroeder asked if a clause could be added to the approval allowing 
only Deiss and Nugent to operate this type of facility there in the event they were to sell to people less prudent 
than they are. M. Schroeder said the uses allowed would go with the parcel. 

Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the Deiss and Nugent rezone request with staff conditions. It was 
determined that specific allowable uses/structures should be listed. Motion to amend the previous motion by 
Pittman/Peterson to include approval for a receiving building, a fertilizer storage building, a loading-out area, 
office, equipment storage, tanks for storage of liquid fertilizer, storage of anhydrous wagons, ammonia storage 
facility, bag warehouse, dike tanks for liquids, and pesticide storage. Motion to amend previous motion carried. 
Motion to rezone with amendments carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Linda Hartung to operate an antique shop in the General Rural 
zone. located in the NE 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4, Section 27, T27N, R15W, Spring Lake Township, N7289 State 
Road 128. Spring Valley: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Linda Hartung was present and reviewed her 
application stating she wants to use an existing garage as an antique shop. There were no public comments. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report including good access from State Rd 128, sales will be 
seasonal from May through September. He said the township had no objections to the proposal. He 
recommended approval of the conditional use permit with the following conditions: 
1. The use will be operated as specified in the application. 
2. Sale of items not produced on the premises is limited to antiques. 
3. All sales activities will be indoors, except that incidental, temporary outside display is allowed. 
4. One on-premise sign not exceeding 24 sf in area shall be allowed. Sign shall not be illuminated. 

Applicant is responsible for obtaining sign permit from the state if required. 
5. The applicant is responsible for meeting any state requirements for building standards, access per 

Americans with Disabilities Act, and provisions of rest rooms. 
6. The conditional use permit shall be valid for two years. Renewals for periods of 5 years may be 

authorized by staff provided that no changes to the permit are requested and the business is in compliance 
with the permit. Requests for changes shall be referred to the Land Management Committee. 

Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to approve this conditional use permit with staff conditions. Motion carried. 
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Discuss/take action on preliminary swproval for a major certified survey map development (3 lots) Jim Weber, 
agent for Jon Peke) and Phillip Miner. located in Section 8, Town ofMaiden Rock: 
Mark Schroeder said this property was recently purchased and developed for a residence in 1997. Concept 
approval was given on February 25, 1998. The soil tests submitted for Lots 1 and 3 indicate mound sanitary 
systems will be required. A variance was approved by the Department of Commerce for the mound location 
along the east property boundary ofLot 1 due to excessive slope. This was the only condition from the concept 
approval. Staff recommended the Land Management Committee grant preliminary approval for the 3 lots in this 
certified survey map development. Motion to grant preliminary approval by Pittman/Schraeder. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for major certified survey map development, Paul Nielsen Section 
20, Town ofEl Paso: 
Larry Murphy and Paul Nielsen were present. Mr. Murphy said there is an existing house on lot 4 and Lot 3 is 
for a new home for Mr. Nielsen's son. Lot 2 now meets the net project area requirement and the problem with a 
septic on Lot 2 could be solved with initially installing a holding and replacing it with an A+4 mound. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder said the issue of density had been resolved and the town had granted access off of 
41 Oth on Lot 3. He said the problem with Lot 2 is that the subdivision ordinance requires all newly created lots 
to be able to support a soil absorption septic system, and Lot 2 requires a holding tank. He said the state is in the 
process of revising the Sanitary Code which would allow A+4 mounds as new septic systems, rather than just as 
replacement systems as the current code allows. Schroeder recommended not approving Lot 2 at this time and 
when the state Sanitary Code is revised he could then create that new lot and it would meet the requirements of 
the county subdivision ordinance. Motion by Pittman/Schroeder to approve Lots 3 and 4 (which would include 
what is now Lot 2). Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for South Park Development (5 lots), Larry Murphy, Section 17, 
River Falls Township: 
Larry Murphy was present. He outlined the boundaries of the proposed lots and discussed the deed restriction 
he plans on placing on Outlot 2 which is being sold to an adjoining landowner. Mark Schroeder said the 
drainage situation was of concern. Roger Humphrey, who was the engineer on this job discussed the drainage 
proposals. M. Schroeder recommended preliminary approval but it had to be verified that Outlot 2 is not 
buildable, the drainage issue is worked out with Jim Kleinhans and the following conditions: 
1. A bond be submitted for the road construction and soil erosion control; 
2. The protective covenants be approved by Corporation Counsel as submitted or amended; 
3. The surface runoff ditch connecting pond B to pond A be relocated in the natural drainage channel 

instead of constructing a new channel west of the cul-de-sac. The pond inlets should be tapered into the 
ponds and the outlets should have culverts or level sodded outlets; 

4. Surface water velocities in the road ditches must be less than 5 feet per second. Spacing of filter fabric 
fence must be every 50 feet as per erosion control specifications on 10% slopes; 

5. Submit information on the pond design to illustrate how outlet velocities are reduced to 9 cfs. 
Motion by Schroeder/Peterson to grant preliminary approval with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permits for non-metallic mineral mining for the Kraemer 
Company for the following sites: Peterson Quarry- Sections 12 and 13, Town of Trenton· Svec Quarry- Section 
17, Town ofTrimbelle: Books Quarry- Section 32, Town ofUnion and Section 5, Town ofMaiden Rock; and 
Hollis Johnson Quarry- Section 6, Town of Oak Grove: 
Roger Osegard of Kraemer Company was present. Mark Schroeder said because oftime constraints, site visits 
at the quarries were not done until after the staff reports were sent out. Staff reports were based on renewal 
information supplied by Kraemer two years ago and included erosion control and restoration plans. In doing site 
visits the following was found: 
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Peterson Quarry- Not in compliance: Silt retention basin on floor of quarry is silted in, no longer 
functioning. Runoff from the quarry floor moves across the basin and into the adjacent creek. 
Svec Quarry - Most severe non-compliance: Erosion from the overburden pile on north side of quarry is 
causing siltation ofTrimbelle Creek. Silt fences placed at bottom of overburden pile are non-functional. 
The problem needs immediate attention. 
Books Quarry- Not in compliance: Haul road eroding into stream, runoff from quarry floor running into 
stream, no erosion control on site. 
Johnson Quarry- Not in compliance: No pond, draining off quarry floor into waterway. 

Osegard explained the work proposed on the Svec Quarry. Reclamation of all sites was discussed with Mr. 
Osegard saying reclamation bonds should be in place for all quarries. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to do 
compliance checks in two weeks and if in compliance to put on the agenda for the May 13th Land Management 
Committee for renewal. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management Annual Report: 
Mark Schroeder briefly reviewed the annual report. Motion by Peterson/Pittman to approve the annual report of 
the Department ofLand Management. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Pittman/Peterson. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 29th day of April, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 4-15-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include zoning 
maps as submitted by towns ofEl Paso and Salem 
Discuss/take action on approving zoning maps 

Concept approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat (10 lots), Mike Tiry, agent, located in 
theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4, and the 
NE 1/4 of the SW 1/4, Section 7, T24 N, R 16 W, off of 125th Avenue, Maiden Rock 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

SANDY LANGER 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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INTRODUCTION 

Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

L PROJECT OVERVIEW 

The Pierce County Department of Land Management was created in 1988 for the purpose of 
combining all of the land-use-related units of the County's government under a common 
framework. Pierce County's expectations for the reorganization included improved coordination 
and cooperation along with operational efficiencies in the use of staff, facilities and other 
resources. Additionally, the establishment of a common geographical data base and simplified 
public access of all land-use-related records were considered to be improvements anticipated 
through the reorganization. Included the current structure are the primary functions of planning, 
zoning, solid waste and survey. The Department also oversees the County's land records 
modernization program and the establishment of a uniform, County-wid~ address system. 

Recent circumstances in the management of the Department have led to a vacancy in the 
Administrator position. The County has retained the consulting firm of David M. Griffith and 
Associates, Ltd. (DMG) to review the management and structure of the Department prior to 
filling this vacancy. 

PROJECT OBJECTIVES AND SCOPE 

The objectives of this study are to provide an impartial review, with recommendations, that 
provide: 

• An analysis of the Department of Land Management regarding what functions should 
be contained therein; 

• An analysis of the staffing required to meet workload objectives; and 
• An analysis of the management, communications, and other facets of the Department. 

In order to meet these objectives, the County and DMG agreed on a project scope that focuses 
on the following issues: 

• Should the functions currently included in the County's Department of Land 
Management continue to be located there? If not, what should their reporting 
relationship be? Should other functions such as Land Conservation also be included in 
the Department? 

• Should the current vacancy for the Administrator of the Department of Land 
Management be filled with someone performing the same responsibilities or should the 
duties and position be changed? 

David M. Griffith and Associates, Ltd. 1 
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PROJECT ACTIVITIES 

During the course of this study, DMG performed the following: 

• Intervievved: 

0 County Board Chair 
0 Chairperson of Land Management and Solid Waste Management Committees 
0 Member of the Solid Waste Management Committee 
0 County Clerk 
0 Zoning Administrator 
0 Solid Waste Manager 
0 Land Management Specialist/Engineer 
0 County Surveyor 
0 Director of the County's UW Extension 
0 Land Conservation Director 
0 Land Management Department Administrative Assistant 
0 Planning Secretary 
0 Zoning Secretary 

• Revievved the follovving documents: 

0 A 1988 report from the UW Extension regarding the "Establishment of a County 
Department of Land Records and Management". 

0 County Ordinance Establishing the Pierce County Solid Waste Management 
Board. 

0 County Ordinance Creating a Department efLand Management and Records. 
0 The position descriptions for all non-represented employees in the Department. 
0 The 1994 and 1995 budgets for the Department efLand Management. 

• Prepared this Draft Report for the Finance Committee. 

David M. Griffith and Associates, Ud. 2 



BACKGROUND 

Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

IT. DEPARTMENT ORGANIZATION STRUCTURE 

The Pierce County Department of Land Management was created in 1988 by County Ordinance 
#88-3. The County's principal reason for the creation of the new department was to centralize all 
of the county's land-use-related department/units under a common framework. The prominent 
goals of this reorganization were improved coordination and cooperation among the staffs and 
operations of the County's land-use-related functions. The County also anticipated efficiencies in 
all related operations including staff, facilities and other resources. The development of a 
common geographical data base tied to a geodetic base common to all public and private uses and 
greater service to citizens of Pierce County were also included in the goals of this reorganization. 

The departments considered for the newly created organizational structure included: Planning, 
Zoning, Solid Waste, Real Estate Tax Listing, Surveyor, Land Conservation and Parks. The 
initial organization, however, included only the Planning and Zoning Departments. Today, the 
Department ofLand Management contains five primary components: 

• Planning 
• Zoning 
• Land Records Modernization (including uniform address system activities) 
• Surveying 
• Solid Waste Management (including recycling) 

The current organization chart for the Department ofLand Management is shown in Figure 1. 

The Department is headed by an Administrator who is responsible for developing, coordinating, 
implementing, monitoring, and evaluating all land use planning, zoning, solid waste management, 
and land records modernization functions. When originally created, the Administrator position 
replaced the County Planner and became the department head serving the dual role of primary 
supervisor over the Department as well as the individual responsible for all of the County's 
planning related activities. 

The catalyst for this study is related to a recent vacancy in the Department of Land Management's 
Administrator position. The County has retained DMG to review the management and structure 
of the Department prior to its filling this vacancy. 

David M. Griffith and Associates, Ltd. 3 
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Pierce County Department of Land Management 
Organization, Management and Staffing Study 

OVERALL ORGANIZATION STRUCTURE 

The primary focus of this engagement is to evaluate the current organizational structure of the 
Department of Land Management (DLM) and to provide a status report evaluating the success of 
the 1988 reorganization. Our review indicates the potential for some areas of improvement, 
which could not have been fully anticipated upon initial creation ofDLM. Some ofthe concerns 
noted during our review include: 

• A lack of basic County-wide land use planning activities to deal with or anticipate growth 
and development - partially due to the vacancy in the Administrator position. 

• A lack of the development of a department mission statement to help guide the operations 
ofDLM by establishing goals and objectives. 

• Backlogs identified in the area of inspections and other zoning related areas - despite some 
overtime being charged to these functional areas. 

• Staffing that is "rich" in management and administration and "light" in clerical and 
technical support. 

• A need for better accountability and utilization of the contracted Surveyor services. 

The original intent behind the creation ofDLM, as stated in the County ordinance, was to: 

a) Develop an administrative structure in county government to incorporate all of the 
land use related units under a common framework for improved coordination and 
efficiency of operation; 

b) Coordinate the work programs of the various units of county government for more 
efficient utilization of staff and other resources; 

c) Develop a common geographic data base where all departments could develop and 
access information tied to a defined geodetic base common to all public and private 
users of such information; 

d) Provide easier public access to the land use related records and information contained 
in several different departments; and 

e) Develop a land records modernization system for the county. 

While we agree with this concept in principle, in practice it has not worked as successfully as the 
County has envisioned. The Ordinance creating the Department of Land Management and 
Records indicated that other land-use-related county functions such as Real Estate Tax Listing, 
Surveyor, Land Conservation and Parks may be consolidated within the Department at a later 
date. To date however, only the Surveyor functions have been relocated to DLM. And, while the 
consolidation of Planning, Zoning, Solid Waste, Surveyor and land records modernization may 
have been timely due to the various strengths and experience of staff and the needs of Pierce 
County in prior years, the DLM is currently staffed at many of the key administrative positions 
that would be required if the department were located in a mu~h larger county, or if it currently 
incorporated all of the functions originally considered in the 1988 Ordinance. Furthermore, DLM 
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is understaffed in areas of inspection and clerical support. The "chiefs" are in position but the 
operation has not yet grown to this level. 

SOLID WASTE 

The following recommendations are offered to correct these and other noted concerns or 
deficiencies and focus around a reorganization/re-engineering of the Department. 

Recommendation #1: Reorganize the Department ofLand Management by splitting off the 
solid waste and recycling activities into a separate County Department of Solid Waste to be 
headed by the Solid Waste Manager. 

In 1995, solid waste management and recycling functions are not prqviding any benefit to the 
County by being connected to land use issues. The main benefit to including solid waste in DLM 
appears to be in the area of administrative and clerical support - we are not of the opinion, 
however, that separateness has to necessarily mean lack of cooperation between the two 
departments and their staffs. (Clerical staffing will be discussed later in this report.) 

The solid waste and recycling functions are reported to be among the most efficiently and 
independently operated functions ofDLM. Because of its strong management and organization, it 
appears to us that the Solid Waste Department is quite capable of, and for all practical purposes 
has been, running on its own under the governance of the Solid Waste Management Board and 
Solid Waste Manager. (The Governance structure of the Solid Waste Department will be 
addressed in the next recommendation.) Finally, we also believe that the removal of this 
functional responsibility from DLM will provide· a narrower span of control for the new DLM 
Administrator allowing that person to focus on the types of land-use-related matters - many of 
which will require close and immediate attention. 

Recommendation #2: Eliminate the dual reporting relationship of the Solid Waste 
Department between the Solid Waste Management Board and the Land Management 
Committee by assigning the Solid Waste Management Board full governing committee 
responsibilities and having this committee report directly to the County Board. 
Consideration should also be given to changing the Board's make-up to 5 County Board 
members and 4 citizen members from the current 4/5 arrangement. 

With the creation of a separate Department of Solid Waste, the need to have the Solid Waste 
Management Board report its actions through the Land Management Committee seems to be an 
overly time consuming and unnecessary step in the policy making process of the County. We do 
not, however, recommend any changes in the responsibility or authority of the Board as 
established in County Ordinance #88-2. 

David M. Griffith and Associates, ·Ltd. 6 
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We furthermore recommend the change in membership to five County Board members from the 
current four members due to the fact that und~r this recommendation this Solid Waste 
Management Board will have a direct reporting relationship to the County Board. 

Recommendation #3: Create the position of Assistant to the Solid Waste Manager in the 
Solid Waste Department. 

At the present time clerical and secretarial support for solid waste and recycling operations have 
been provided by the Planning Secretary and Administrative Assistant. With the separation of 
solid waste and recycling activities from DLM, it is apparent that the Solid Waste Manager will 
require some type of clerical assistance. As a result, we recommend creating this position to 
provide, among other things, general clerical support, preparing and distributing Solid Waste 
Management Board meeting agendas and minutes, assisting in the preparation of the budget, and 
other duties which were performed jointly by the Planning Secretary an<f: Administrative Assistant. 

Due to the various levels of experience and previous training it is estimated that, at the present 
time, the duties of this position will primarily require 30 to 35 hours per week. It is anticipated 
that more support staff time will be required as the Solid Waste Department grows. Until such 
time as solid waste activities consume 100 percent ofthe Assistant's time, we recommend that the 
position be shared with DLM and that the budgeting for this position be accounted for by simply 
recording hours worked in Solid Waste versus DLM and charging the hours accordingly. This 
position is being created at no additional cost to the County. (See the recommendation below 
regarding the expense of the elimination of the Administrative Assistant of DIM. 

The proposed organization chart for the Solid Waste Department is shown in Figure 2. 

LAND MANAGEMENT 

Recommendation #4: Eliminate position of Administrative Assistant for DLM. 

The position of Administrative Assistant for DLM was created to supervise, direct, assess and 
evaluate DLM's clerical activities and ~taff. The position also performs general administrative 
support and confidential secretarial tasks, and maintains personnel, financial and property records 
for the Department. The position supervises the Planning and Zoning Secretaries as well as any 
temporary project people DLM may employ. 

Although the incumbent in this position is very qualified, we believe that given the current level of 
development and staffing of the Department the position itself is not necessary. In reviewing the 
key position duties and responsibilities we note the following: 
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• Supervision of the clerical support staff can be provided directly by the Zoning 
Administrator and Administrator ofPlanning/DLM. 

• Payroll information can be reviewed by the Division managers and ultimately by the 
Administrator ofPlanning/DLM before being sent to the Payroll Clerk in the Office of 
the County Clerk. These individuals can also be responsible for any other personnel 
and payroll reports. 

• Budget development should be the responsibility of the Administrator of 
Planning/DLM (with assistance from the Zoning Administrator and Land Management 
Specialist) for DLM, and the Solid Waste Manager for the Solid Waste Department. 

• Accounting and related duties requiring higher level decision making should be the 
responsibility of staff assigned to the County Clerk. 

Figure 2 ' 
Proposed Organization Chart 

Department of Solid Waste 

County Board 

Solid Waste Management Board 
(5 elected, 4 appointed) 

Department of Solid Waste 
Solid Waste Manager 

Assistant to the 
Solid Waste Manager f-

Recycling Lead Worker (I) 

Recycling Workers 
(5 Ff, lP1) 
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Current backlogs indicate the need for more "hands-on," "technical" staff and much greater 
proactive planning responsibility and corrective action provided by departmental management. 
Either not enough operational planning has occurred, or plans to eliminate backlogs have been 
ineffective. 

Recommendation #5: Create a position for a full-time Zoning Inspector to help alleviate 
the backlogs currently present in the Zoning Division. 

The backlogs discussed in the previous recommendation appear to be most visible in this area. 
The current Zoning Administrator has been in his present position since June 1994, replacing the 
previous Administrator who had left the job in August 1993. While it appears that the County's 
zoning activities continued during this vacancy, a significant backlog was created that the Zoning 
Division has yet to eliminate. 

The Zoning Administrator is responsible for directing and enforcing the County's zoning, 
subdivision, floodplain, shoreland and wetland ordinances. In addition to providing zoning related 
information to the general public, contractors and others, the Zoning Administrator also: 

• Performs on-site inspections of private sewer installations and zoning applications, 
• Investigates zoning related complaints, 
• Performs on-site soil evaluations, 
• Reviews soil test results, 
• Issues zoning, land use and private sewer system permits, and 
• Reviews and approves subdivision plats and certified survey maps. 

While these are the duties and responsibilities of the Zoning Administrator, many people indicated 
to DMG that the position is "swamped" with work. In order to deal with the backlogs, the 
Administrator has had to prioritize his work to meet the most important needs of the County and 
its residents. This has meant that any complaints received by the Division go unaddressed unless 
they deal with serious health or safety concerns. 

In an attempt to improve service to the County's residents, and to expedite the permit approval 
process, the Zoning Administrator and the Land Management Specialist/Engineer have been 
sharing the duties related to sanitary sewer inspections. The two have split the responsibilities for 
sewer inspections by alternating 3 days on, 2 days off each week. However, while the County is 
fortunate to have a person on staff (Land Management Specialist/Engineer) who is licensed to do 
such work, that person has other responsibilities that also require his attentioll, specifically duties 
associated with the County's land management/ GIS program and the County-wide address system 
program. (Staffing for these junctions will be discussed below.) As a result, we believe that the 
County should consider hiring a Zoning Inspector with the primary goal focused on reducing the 
workload and backlogs the Zoning Administrator is currently dealing with by himself This will 
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also eliminate the reliance on the Land Management Specialist/Engineer so that he can 
concentrate on his other duties. · 

Additionally, for the Zoning Administrator to be truly effective, it is important that he be given the 
opportunity to analyze the operations, assess backlogs and address other departmental needs as 
well as attend required or needed training and interact with Zoning Administrators in other 
counties. Additionally, time must be spent with the Administrator of Planning/DLM, the Solid 
Waste Manager and other appropriate department staff 

While it is encouraging to note the "hands-on" level of involvement by the Zoning Administrator, 
we believe that he has very little time to spend on the overall operating, managing and planning 
for the operations of the Zoning Division. Therefore, we are suggesting that the County hire a 
Zoning Inspector to assist in the performance of on-site sewer and other zoning related 
inspections, to investigate zoning complaints, and to conduct on-site soil evaluations. Having 
such a "technician" on staff would allow the Zoning Administrator the opportunity to devote 
time/effort on those items mentioned above as well as to handle the review of soil tests, review 
and approval of subdivision plats and certified survey maps and reviewing and supervismg 
Farmland Preservation Program and Wisconsin Fund Grant Program applications. 

Recommendation .Jn The Zoning Division should record all complaints and any action 
taken and report such activity (in summary form) to the Land Management Committee on 
a monthly basis. 

As noted above, the Zoning Administrator, in an effort to prioritize his workload and deal with 
backlogs, has had to place less emphasis on investigating complaints, with only those that deal 
with serious health or safety issues getting attention. Table 1 below shows the total number of 
zoning complaints that have been received in 1993, 1994 and 1995 to date. 

Table 1: Zoning Complaints Received by Year 
Complaints Complaints % 

Year Received Processed Processed . 
1995 1 47 5 10.64% 
1994 44 24 54.55% 
1993 38 7 18.42% 

:'::':::~Y:¢rii!®::::::::::::::::=::::::::::::::4&~'q:::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::::J.:z~u:::::::::::::::::::::::::=:::::::::::::::ttsi4:t~::I'::=:: 
1 Year -to-date total. 
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It is estimated that every zoning related complaint addressed takes approximately one weeks 
worth of effort from the time the complaint is filed to the resolution of the issue. This includes 
conducting an on-site visit, researching and checking applicable laws and ordinances, and writing 
up any required reports or letters. With the workload in the department seemingly on the rise, 
DMG believes that it would be easier to justifY an increase in staffing only after measuring the 
level of activity that flows through the Zoning Division. If complaints continue to increase, or if 
more complaints continue to go unanswered, the Division would be in a much better position to 
request additional staffing if it had figures to back up the request. 

Such reporting could also assist in the detennination of whether the Zoning Inspector 
recommended above needs to be a full-time or limited/part-time employee. Additionally, it would 
provide the Administrator of Planning/DLM, the Zoning Administrator, the Land Management 
Committee, and the County Board in workload planning and prioritization. 

Recommendation #4: Reclassify the position of Land Management Specialist/Engineer to 
one of just Land Management Specialist. 

The current position ofLand Management Specialist/Engineer is an outgrowth of a merger ofthe 
two positions in 1993, when the County Engineer, who had been working in the Highway 
Department, was transferred to DLM to assume the additional duties of Land Management 
Specialist. At that time, the salary for the position was divided 60 percent/40 percent between 
Highway and Land Management. Since then, however, DLM has assumed 100 percent of the 
position's salaries, with periodic Highway activity billed on an hourly basis. 

Recently, the position was retitled from County Engineer to Land Management 
Specialist/Engineer, with less emphasis placed on the engineering activities and more on the 
management of the County's land records modernization and the County-wide address program. 
The Highway Department estimates that it uses this position an average of only 20 hours per 
month. 

The position of County Engineer, to be utilized "on the average" of 20 hours per month is, in our 
experience, not the most efficient use of County resources and/or staff The skills needed for 
specific engineering assignments throughout the county are specialty skills primarily in the area of 
highway construction. And while it is a benefit for the County to have an employee qualified in 
speaking and understanding the "language" it is an ongoing cost the County can ill afford. 
Accordingly, we recommend that the County Engineer portion of the position be eliminated, with 
the position becoming a full-time Land Management Specialist. 

At the present time the County has a limited term GIS Analyst position on staff with the 
responsibility for most of the activity in creating and updating the land records modernization and 
GIS records. This position is supervised by the Land Management Specialist/Engineer. While a 
position may be needed to assist in the data entry of information into the GIS data base, we 
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believe that through the elimination of the zoning and engineering related activities from the Land 
Management Specialist, the LTE position may no longer be necessary. {The dollar savings 
created by the elimination of the LIE can be applied to the Zoning Inspector position.) 

The Land Management Specialist, in its new form, should be responsible for coordinating the 
County's land records modernization projects, preparing associated plans, submitting grants, 
developing and updating the County's base map, implementing the GIS computer network (with 
Data Processing), and implementing and maintaining the County-wide address system. This 
should provide sufficient duties and responsibilities for a full time position. The Land 
Management Specialist would head the Land Management Division and report directly to the 
Administrator ofPlanning/DLM. 

Recommendation lffl: The County Board should review, on a bi-annual basis, the contract 
for the position of County Surveyor. 

The present Surveyor has served Pierce County for the past 25 years, and it appears that there 
have been no problems with his work. The County, has however, questioned whether it is 
receiving the most benefit for its investment in this position. The County has budgeted $40,800 in 
each of the last two years ( 1994 and 1995) after expending over $31,000 in 1993. In addition, the 
County has also budgeted for $15,000 for the Global Positioning System in the last two years. 

The position of County Surveyor is required by statute, state statutes and court decisions have 
held that the position can either be elected or appointed at the discretion of the County Board. 
The Pierce County Board has chosen the latter method, contracting for its survey services through 
a local surveying firm who also serves Buffalo and Pepin Counties. From all indications, it 
appears that the County has not reviewed its contractual relationship for some time. We therefore 
recommend that the County solicit requests for proposal to determine if there is any interest from 
other surveying firms in providing the County with these services. The County may find that it 
can obtain these services in a more cost effective manner. Further, we recommend that the 
County review the County Surveyor services every two years. 

We do not recommend any change in the reporting relationship of this position which should 
continue to report to and be accountable to the Administrator ofPlanning/DLM. 

Recommendation t/j: The Administrator position should be filled, but the title should be 
changed to Administrator of Planning/Department of Land Management. 

We have said very little about the current vacancy in the Administrator of the DLM position. The 
issues of land use and development currently facing the Pierce County and the indications of 
continued development, present an obvious need for this position to be filled, however, we 
envision a slightly revised list of duties and responsibilities than are currently called for. 
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The one obvious change is the elimination of this positions responsibility for overseeing issues of 
solid waste and recycling. We believe that the new Administrator should be someone with strong 
leadership and manageri31 skills that is capable of coordinating the activities of planning, zoning, 
surveying and land records modernization. While the position should have someone with 
experience or exposure to zoning and land records modernization issues, the main area of 
expertise should be in land use and growth and development planning, with an eye towards 
helping the County develop into the 21st Century. 

Figure3 
Proposed Organization Chart 

Department of Land Management 

l County Board I ' 

Land Management Committee 
(3 elected, 2 appointed) 

Department of Land Management 
Administrator of Planning/DML 

Planning Secretary 
-

I I 
Land Management Division Zoning Division Surveying Division 

Land Management Specialist Zoning Administrator County Surveyor 

l Zoning Secretary i-

l Zoning Inspector I 

SUMMARY 

Our recommended organization chart for the Department of Land Management is shown in 
Figure 3. Note that this proposed re-engineering provides a reallocation of staff resources, but 
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does not create any additional increases in personnel. As noted above, if workload increases, or 
backlogs continue, additional staff may become necessary. 

Future of Department of Land Management Organization 

As stated in this report, we applaud the overall departmental structure of DLM. However, we 
believe that it may be too early in the both the Department's and the County's development for a 
department this large, with ·its stratified management structure. As the County's leadership 
develops it may be beneficial, in years to come, to review the structure of DLM for improved 
cohesiveness and leadership - if needed. The development of GIS and other mandates will bring 
all County departments into a much closer working relationship. Circumstances may also lead to 
the inclusion of other land use related activities in this department as it was originally envisioned. 
However, the goals and priorities of some departments may, at times, be in conflict and need 
some adjudication at the committee or board level, and others may never become so closely 
intertwined to necessitate a merger into DLM. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 DRAFT 

MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
April 29, 1998 - 7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: May 13 and 27, 1998 
June 11 and June 24, 1998 
July 8 & 23, 1998 

Motion by Pittman/Schraeder to approve the minutes of 4-15-98. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include zoning maps as 
submitted by towns ofEl Paso and Salem: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder showed the El Paso 
zoning map as submitted by the town ofEl Paso. He said it is mostly Primary Agriculture and 
General Rural with some residential and some commercial areas. He felt the township had done a 
good job in preparing their map and recommended approval. There were no public comments. 
Motion by Wm. Schraeder/Pittman to adopt the zoning map as submitted by the town ofEl Paso 
and to forward on to the county board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Mark Schroeder showed and explained the map submitted by the town of Salem. He said 
exclusive ag zoning had been adopted by the township several years ago. The map is substantially 
the same as the town has been administering for zoning for several years. There were no public 
comments. Motion by Ruemmele/ Wm.Schroeder to adopt the zoning map as submitted by the 
town of Salem and to forward on to the county board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Concept approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat (1 0 lots). Mike Tiry. agent located in the SE 
1/4 of the NW 1/4 the SW 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4 the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4 and the NE 1/4 ofthe 
SW 1/4. Section 7. T24N. R16W. off of !25th Avenue. Maiden Rock: 
Ned Hilleren, Steve Goff, and Ron Williams were present. Mr. Hilleren explained the proposed 
configuration of his development which included extending a town road to where they have 3 
sites overlooking Lake Pepin with five subordinate sites along the bluff. The remaining two lots 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow e.r 'Printed on Recycled Paper . > ·• 



DRAFT 
4-29-98 LMC - page 2 
would have access off of STH 3 5 across from the Warrentown Wayside. 

StaffReport: Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report. He said all lots will need access 
statements from the state and township for driveways. He reviewed lot layout and size and said 
all meet the requirements of having 12 acre ofless than 12% slopes. He suggested the buildable 
area be included as an outline on the face ofthe map and that it be put on the deed that houses 
must be built in the defined buildable area. He felt a park fee in lieu ofland should be required. 
He recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. The road serving lots 1-5 should be extended to provide required frontage for lots 1 and 2. 
2. Areas showing where construction will be allowed shall be designated on each lot and 

referenced on the face of the plat. 
3. Maintenance of drainage structures on lots 6 and 7 shall be referenced in the covenants. 
4. Lots 9 and 10 require a shared driveway, with access approval obtained from the state. 

The required frontage for lots 1 and 2 was discussed at length with several different road options 
discussed that would correct the problem. Mr. Hilleren asked if exceptions could be made 
regarding required frontage for lots and required width at the building line, and if he could come 
back with two different plans for preliminary approval. Schroeder said that because this will be a 
state approved plat, it is important to get all information gathered before coming for preliminary 
approval. Ruemmele added that Mr. Hilleren should check with the State Historical society in 
regard to archaeological artifacts and that ifindian mounds are found in the area, a cemetery 
setback from them would be required. Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele to table this agenda item until 
new lot configurations could be established that meet the terms ofthe subdivision ordinance. 
Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
George asked if at some future meeting the committee could discuss some kind of intensive ag 
zoning district for things such as fertilizer plants and feedlots. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
April29, 1998- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: May 13 and 27, 1998 
June 11 and June 24, 1998 
July 8 & 23, 1998 

Motion by Pittman/Schroeder to approve the minutes of 4-15-98. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include zoning maps as 
submitted by towns ofEl Paso and Salem: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder showed the El Paso 
zoning map as submitted by the town ofEl Paso. He said it is mostly Primary Agriculture and 
General Rural with some residential and some commercial areas. He felt the township had done a 
good job in preparing their map and recommended approval. There were no public comments. 
Motion by Wm. Schraeder/Pittman to adopt the zoning map as submitted by the town ofEl Paso 
and to forward on to the county board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Mark Schroeder showed and explained the map submitted by the town of Salem. He said 
exclusive ag zoning had been adopted by the township several years ago. The map is substantially 
the same as the town has been administering for zoning for several years. There were no public 
comments. Motion by Ruemmele/ Wm.Schroeder to adopt the zoning map as submitted by the 
town of Salem and to forward on to the county board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Concept approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat (1 0 lots), Mike Tiry, agent, located in the SE 
1/4 of the NW 1/4. the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4 the NW 1/4 of the SW 1/4 and the NE 1/4 ofthe 
SW 1/4. Section 7. T24N, R16W, off of 125th Avenue, Maiden Rock: 
Ned Hilleren, Steve Goff, and Ron Williams were present. Mr. Hilleren explained the proposed 
configuration of his development which included extending a town road to where they have 3 
sites overlooking Lake Pepin with five subordinate sites along the bluff The remaining two lots 
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would have access off of STH 35 across from the Warrentown Wayside. 

StaffReport: Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report. He said all lots will need access 
statements from the state and township for driveways. He reviewed lot layout and size and said 
all meet the requirements ofhaving Yz acre ofless than 12% slopes. He suggested the buildable 
area be included as an outline on the face of the map and that it be put on the deed that houses 
must be built in the defined buildable area. He felt a park fee in lieu ofland should be required. 
He recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. The road serving lots 1-5 should be extended to provide required frontage for lots 1 and 2. 
2. Areas showing where construction will be allowed shall be designated on each lot and 

referenced on the face of the plat. 
3. Maintenance of drainage structures on lots 6 and 7 shall be referenced in the covenants. 
4. Lots 9 and 10 require a shared driveway, with access approval obtained from the state. 

The required frontage for lots 1 and 2 was discussed at length with several different road options 
discussed that would correct the problem. Mr. Hilleren asked if exceptions could be made 
regarding required frontage for lots and required width at the building line, and if he could come 
back with two different plans for preliminary approval. Schroeder said that because this will be a 
state approved plat, it is important to get all information gathered before coming for preliminary 
approval. Ruemmele added that Mr. Hilleren should check with the State Historical society in 
regard to archaeological artifacts and that iflndian mounds are found in the area, a cemetery 
setback from them would be required. Motion by Petaja!Ruemmele to table this agenda item until 
new lot configurations could be established that meet the terms of the subdivision ordinance. 
Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
George asked if at some future meeting the committee could discuss some kind of intensive ag 
zoning district for things such as fertilizer plants and feedlots. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
,CDEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

,,,,FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 13th day ofMay, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 4-29-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include zoning 
maps as submitted by towns of Trenton, Gilman, and Hartland 
Discuss/take action on approving zoning maps 

Public hearing a conditional use permit to Kermit and Nancy Nauman to operate a kennel 
for dog breeding in the ag. district, located in the NW 114 of the NE 114, Section 26, T25N, 
Rl8W, Trenton Township, N2434 CTH VV, Hager City 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permits for non-metallic mineral mining 
for the Kraemer Company for the following sites: 

Peterson Quarry-Sections 12 and 13, Town of Trenton 
Svec Quarry- Section 17, Town ofTrimbelle 
Books Quarry- Section 32 Town ofUnion and Section 5, Town ofMaiden Rock 

. Hollis Johnson Quarry- Section 6, Town of Oak Grove 

Continuing consideration of a conditional use permit to Nextel Communication, agent for 
Roger Peterson to construct a 300ft guyed cellular transmission tower in the ag zone on a 
parcel located in theSE 114 ofthe NE 114, Section 15, T27N, Rl9W, Clifton Township, 
offofCTHFF 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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AFi)RC)\itD BY: 
MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee d~ 1 _/ /J ,;:j ~· 
May 13, 1998-7:00 p.m. Slg;lature ;r:l!(d1;/~{ttf/lf1./:/e ,.,, 

County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Date ---t.C;..:./.:.:.~~Y.;...l...::2::..Z4. -'1~-<.~;....:.~..:o;f ____ _ 

Present: Rita Kozak, Dan Pittman, Bill Schroeder, George Petaja 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 
May 27, 1998 
June 11 and 24, 1998 
July 8 and 23, 1998 

Motion by Pittman/B. Schroeder to approve the minutes of 4-29-98. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and said it was business as usuaL He provided some maps showing the areas they have 
been working in. He said the Highway Department had contacted him with where road work was being done 
and monuments needed to be protected. Motion by Petaja/Pittman to approve the surveyors report. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by B. Schraeder/Pittman to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include zoning maps as submitted by 
towns ofTrenton Gilman. and Hartland: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mark Schroeder showed the map ofHartland which 
chose Primary Ag (2/40), RR-8 (5 acre lots), and GR (4/40). There is some RR 20 and a few commercial sites 
where existing businesses are. Jack Carlson ofHartland Township was present. The map has been approved by 
the town. There were no public comments. Motion by B. Schroeder/Petaja to approve and send on to the 
County Board. Motion carried. 

M. Schroeder showed the map submitted and approved by the town of Gilman. Mostly P A, and GR, small 
amount of commercial for existing businesses. There were no public comments. Motion by Petaja/Pittman to 
approve and send on to the County Board. Motion carried. 

M. Schroeder showed the map approved by Trenton Township and explained the zoning districts chosen. 
Chairperson Kozak asked for public comments. James Peterson, Village of Ellsworth, and land owner in 
Trenton Township: Mr. Peterson showed where his land was and that he wanted it zoned light industrial as it is 
surrounded by industrial zone. The township wanted his land zoned residentiaL He felt the map had been 
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changed since 1996 and that he was being discriminated against personally by the township concerning this piece 
of property. He was objecting to his land on the railroad tracks being zoned residential. Bill Schroeder felt this 
should be resolved at the township level. There were no other public comments. 

Bill Schroeder pointed out a parcel that he felt belonged to Thomas and Betts that appeared to be zoned 
residential. M. Schroeder said he was confident that the intent of the township was that all of the land owned by 
Thomas and Betts be zoned industrial although it should be confirmed by the township. Motion by B. 
Schroeder/Petaja to approve the Trenton Township map as submitted after verification of zoning for land owned 
by Thomas and Betts. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Kermit and Nancy Nauman to operate a kennel for dog breeding in 
the ag. district. located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4. Section 26. T25N. R18W, Trenton Township, N2434 CTH 
VV. Hager City: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mr. and Mrs. Nauman were present and explained their 
plans to operate a small kennel raising 4-6 litters per year with the dogs being sold throughout the United States. 
There would be minimal additional traffic coming to the site as the plan was to transport dogs to the airport to be 
flown to their purchasers. They plan on insulating the bottom of an existing bam to soundproof it and to add 
heat and ventilation. There will be no outside runs. Plans for a holding tank for waste were reviewed. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. Rick Bunce, Trenton Township: Was concerned 
about noise as last summer there was a problem with dogs barking when there were less dogs on site. He 
wondered how it would be monitored with a larger facility. He said it has been better this spring but felt a 
condition of approval should be that the dogs are kept inside. 
Bill Schroeder said that he had been called by Don Johnson and that the township had no objections to this 
kennel. There were no other public comments. 

Staff Report: 
Mark Schroeder reviewed his written staff report and recommended approval ofthis application with the 
following conditions: 
1. The kennel shall be operated as proposed in the application. 
2. The waste handling system be installed prior to operation of the kennel. 
3. The permit shall be valid for two years. Renewals for additional 5 year periods may be authorized by the 
Department efLand Management provided that the kennel is in compliance and no changes are sought by either 
the applicant, the town, or an affected property owner. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Petaja to approve the conditional use permit for a non-boarding kennel to the Naumans 
in Trenton Township with staff conditions. Motion carried. The neighbors were told that ifthere were noise 
problems the Department of Land Management should be contacted. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permits for non-metallic mineral mining for the Kraemer 
Company for the following sites: Peterson Quarry. Section 12 and 13, Town of Trenton: Svec Quarry, Section 
17. Town ofTrimbelle: Books Quarry. Section 32. Town ofUnion and Section 5. Town ofMaiden Rock: and 
the Hollis Johnson Quarry. Section 6. Town of Oak Grove: 
Roger Osegard of The Kraemer Company was present and said they were again seeking renewal of the 
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conditional use permits for the four quarries. He discussed each quarry individually and what had been done 
since he was last before this committee to improve conditions at the four sites. 

StaffReport: Mark Schroeder said this agenda item was tabled at the April 29 meeting pending completion of 
erosion control work at the Svec, Peterson, and Books Quarries. He said status as ofMay 1 1998 was: 
Svec Quarry - Exposed piles of overburden adjacent to the Trimbelle River were in the process of being covered 
with topsoil, seeded and mulched. Silt fencing along the base of the piles had been repaired and additional 
fencing added. 
Peterson Quarry - The siltation basin on the quarry floor had been excavated and riprap added to the outflow 
channel. 
Books Quarry - A berm of soil and rock was constructed along the creek side of the quarry floor. The berm had 
been seeded and mulching was in progress. He recommended renewal of the conditional use permits for the 
four quarries for two years with the condition that the company shall inspect and maintain erosion control work 
on all sites and keep records of maintenance activities including inspection reports and maintenance following 
each 0.5'' rainfall event. Mr. Osegard asked if that condition was being applied to all quarries operating in the 
county. He said it was a good standard for new seeding but didn't know how they would know when that 
amount of rain fell at each of the four sites. Discussion took place regarding frequency of checks at the quarries 
and methods of reporting site checks. Motion by Petaja/Schroeder to approve with the condition that the 
company shall inspect and maintain erosion control work on all sites and keep a log of maintenance activities to 
be available to the county. Motion carried. 

Continuing consideration of a conditional use permit to Nextel communication, agent for Roger Peterson to 
construct a 300ft. guyed cellular transmission tower in the ag zone on a parcel located in theSE 114 of the NE 
1/4, Section I 5, T27N, RI 9W, Clifton Township off ofCTH FF: 
Bob Wolf of SBA was present. He reported that he is continuing discussions with the Sheriffs Office concerning 
co-location on their tower in River Falls Township. He is waiting for Lt. Knoll to get back to him with structural 
information. If it turn out that co-location on that tower won't work, he would like to continue pursuing a 
conditional use permit for a tower on the Peterson property. He said a tower is needed to connect to the Hudson 
tower and the Baldwin tower. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder said the main thing is to proceed with pursuing co-location on the county tower. 
He recommended that approval not be given for the Peterson site until the Sheriff's tower is analyzed, and if that 
fails the Department of Land Management will move quickly to get the Peterson site back on the agenda for 
consideration. This agenda item will be left on the table until more information is available. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 

Petaja asked if feedlots and intensive agricultural uses could be discussed, with perhaps public hearings held. 

Motion by Petaja/Pittman to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
,~~ONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

'LANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

,;,;..~o. BOX 647 
:LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 27th day ofMay, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 5-13-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat, Mike Tiry, 
agent, located in theSE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the SW 1/4 of the NW 1/4, the NW 1/4 of the 
SW 1/4, and the NE 1/4 of the SW 114, Section 7, T24N, Rl6W, town ofMaiden Rock, off 
of125th Avenue, Maiden Rock 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Tom Swanson subdivision plat (22 lots), Bob 
Sheffers, agent, located in theW Yz ofthe SW 1/4, Section 18, T26N, Rl9W, town of Oak 
Grove, located off of 1200th Street 

Upd.ate on Trumpeter Valley park land dedication 

Consideration of conditional use permits for Intensive Agricultural Uses 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee 
May 27, 1998- 7:00a.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, Dick Wilhelm 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer 

Next Meeting Dates: 
June 11 & 24, 1998 
July 7 & 23, 1998 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Wilhelm to approve the minutes of 5-13-98. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat. Mike Tiry. agent located in Section 
7. town of Maiden Rock. off of I 25th Avenue. Maiden Rock: 
Ned Hilleren and Mike Tiry were present. Hilleren said he had met with Maiden Rock township officials and 
they had agreed to take over the road that he is constructing. Improvements on the existing township road were 
also discussed with Maiden Rock and Isabelle township officials due to the potential increase in traffic. He said 
that these officials would be getting together with Mike Tiry to discuss this also. 

Mr. Hilleren explained the three cul-de-sac options designed by Mr. Tiry, saying his preference was for concept 
3, although one ofthe lots did not meet the ordinance requirement ofhaving 33 ft offrontage on the cul-de-sac, 
and one lot did not meet the minimum lot width at the building set-back line. Mr. Tiry said he had contacted Ray 
Drake of the DOT regarding driveway access for the two lots accessing Hwy 35 and that he had also talked with 
the state regarding archaeological sites in the area and they said there were none that they knew of 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder sketched out what he felt would be a workable option that he was recommending 
for committee approval that would extend the cul-de-sac aproximately 125' to provide frontage for Lot 1. The 
committee may consider granting Lot 1 an exception from the lot width requirement at the building line to allow 
for a 33'wide access/frontage lane extending back to the buildable area ofLot 1. He also recommended that 
concept approval for the development be conditioned on: 1) DOT granting access for Lots 9 and 10 from State 
Road 35; and 2) a simpler, clearer designation ofbuildable areas on each lot. 

Discussion took place considering all ofthe options submitted and ways to designate more clearly the buildable 
areas of each lot. Mr. Tiry suggested that it could be put in the covenants that the buyer must define the 
buildable area of the lot prior to construction. M. Schroeder said an exception could be granted by the 
committee by a unanimous vote of the members present. Motion by B. Schroeder/Wilhelm to approve the 
concept outlined by M. Schroeder which moved the cul-de-sac a little to the southeast with an exception for lot 1 
regarding width, and the DOT grant access for Lots 9 and 10 from State Road 35. Motion carried unanimously. 

Discuss/take action on conce t Bob Sheffers a£ent 
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located in the W 1/2 of the SW 1/4. Section 18. T26N R 19W. town of Oak Grove, located off of 1200th Street: 

Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed the proposal at length. He said Mr. Swanson disagreed with the staff 
recommendation saying that the driveway to his home be abandoned prior to Phase II and also to the park fee of 
$600/lot and asked if it could be negotiated. Abandoning the driveway to 1200th was discussed with Dennis 
Gagnier of Oak Grove Township saying that the township didn't object to Mr. Swanson keeping it. 

Staff report: M. Schroeder said this was basically a good proposal with the issue being access to adjoining 
property. He recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. An easement be designated between lots 3 and 4 for potential connection to land north of the proposed site. 
2. The fractional portion of lot 15 lying east of the road be designated on the plat as non-buildable. 
3. The property be removed from farmland preservation prior to preliminary plat. 
4. The county should select payment in lieu of land for parkland dedication with the amount to be arrived at 
prior to final approval. 

Lengthy discussion took place on access to the adjoining property. Motion by B. Schroeder/Wilhelm to grant 
concept approval with the following conditions: 
1. Easement between lots 3 and 4 for potential connection to land north of the proposed site. 
2. Easement between lots 10 and 11 or 11 and 12 for access to the southwest. 
3. A temporary cul-de-sac at south end ofproposed road at lots 13 and 14. 
4. The property be removed from farmland preservation prior to preliminary plat. 
5. The county should select payment in lieu ofland for parkland dedication with the amount to be arrived at 
prior to final approval. 
Motion carried. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley park land dedication: 
This agenda item was moved to the meeting of June 11th at the request of Terry Pirius. 

Consideration of conditional use permits for Intensive Agricultural Uses: 
M. Schroeder said when the zoning ordinance was written townships supported this concept but didn't want to 
limit local people from expanding. After discussion, M. Schroeder was directed to do more research to bring 
back to the committee. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
M. Schroeder said Tom Quinn and Peggy Kohring of the Farmland Trust will be doing a presentation on the 
Purchase of Development Rights Program. County Board Chairperson Wilhelm has organized a committee to 
address this issue and they will be invited to this presentation at the next meeting on June 11. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Wilhelm to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA FOR JOINT MEETING OF LAND MANAGEMENT 
AND PURCHASE OF DEVELOPMENT RIGHTS COMMITTEE 

There will be a joint meeting of the Land Management Committee and the Purchase ofDevelopment Rights 
Committee on the 11th day of June, 1998, at 6:15 p.m. in the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

6:15p.m. Call to Order 

Presentation from Farmland Trust on Purchase of Development Rights Program 
Adjourn 

AGENDA FOR LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 11th day of June, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

7:00p.m. Call to Order 

Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 5-27-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for James and Mary Kay 
Schaffner, Sections 18, 19, and 20, Spring Lake Township 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Deiss and Nugent Feed to operate a 
fertilizer mixing plant in the Industrial Zone, located in theSE 1/4 of theSE 1/4, Section 3, 
T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township (located at the intersection of 61 Oth Avenue, Hwy 63 
and CTH G), Pierce County Wisconsin. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Robert Vodnik to operate a golf driving 
range in the agricultural zone, on a parcel located in the SW 114 of theSe 114, Section 4, 
T27N, R16W, town of Gilman, near the intersection of CTH BB and 850th Avenue, Spring 
Valley. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Clifton Ridge Development, John 
Dwyer, agent for Paul Augustine for 25 lots located in Section 24, T27N, R20W, Clifton 
Township, near CTH FF and 770th Ave. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley park land dedication 

Agenda items for future meetings ""' 
Adjourn~ /' 1 ,-,,,,z,,:·o·!-.~~ CUD Working today for a better tomorro"Wt='"""'<~/#~".j 

......,.,._ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

w'FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - Land Management Committee/ Pur~11.¥r ~~~ 
June 11, 1998- 6:15p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Rita Kozak, Rich RuemrRelb? leJ@~~;::e.o;~;...bl~:oLJ:Il.J::i.ei.Jg.EeJJ.,..lLJ:e.I:aJ.Q Kosin, Dick Truax 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Tom Quinn of the Wisconsin Farmland Conservancy, and Peg Kohring, of the Bluffiands Alliance were present and 
gave a brief overview of Purchase of Developments Rights efforts in the Midwest and the components of a PDR 
Program. They outlined options for Pierce County including funding options and program development and 
management options. 

MINUTES - Land Management Committee 
June 11, 1998-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Chairperson Kozak called the meeting to order. 

Next Meeting Dates: 
July 7 and 21 
August 5 and 18 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve the minutes of5-27-98. Motion carried. There was no Surveyors 
Report. 

Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele to approve the vouchers as presented. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Farmland Preservation Agreement for James and MaJY Kay Schaffuer. Sections 18. 19. and 20. 
Spring Lake Township: 
Jim Kleinhans said the farm had been in Farmland Preservation for 15 years, is operated according to an approved 
conservation plan, with the majority of the soils being prime agricultural soils, which is consistent with the Pierce 
County Farmland Preservation Plan. He recommended the Land Management Committee approve this 10 year 
Farmland Preservation Agreement and forward it to the Pierce County Board for approval. Motion by Ruemmele/B. 
Schroeder to approve and forward to the County Board for approval. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Deiss and Nugent Feed to operate a fertilizer mixing plant in the 
Industrial Zone. located in theSE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4. Section 3. T26N. Rl7W. Ellsworth Township: 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 1 pc:- /1
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6-11-98 LMC- page 2 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. John Nugent and Mike Lansing of Deiss and Nugent 
were present. Mr. Lansing introduced Doug Seslag, a hydrologist with Met Co. and Kevin Bry, a DATCP inspector. 
Mr. Nugent reviewed the proposed facility sketch and said that the exact place of the buildings may vary some. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments: 
Phyllis Ray, Ellsworth Township: Felt there must be a better place for this type of facility that is further away from a 
school. She said she didn't think an industrial zone in the middle of the agricultural zone was proper and was 
concerned about groundwater contamination. There were no other public comments. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder reviewed his written report recommending the committee approve this conditional use 
permit with the following conditions: 
1. The facility be constructed and operated as proposed in the application. 
2. A detailed landscaping and site plan be submitted for review and approval by the Department of Land 

Management prior to issuance ofland use permits for construction, in accordance with S. 11.03 of Title 18. 
3. The conditional use permit shall not have an expiration date. 

Kevin Bry, the DATCP inspector said rules governing bulk fertilizer storage have been in place since 1986 and that 
statewide there have been spills in the state of ag. chemicals but they are usually transportation related, with only a few 
occurring at ag. chemical facilities. He said that Deiss and Nugent had no spills at their current location in the Village 
of Ellsworth. The hydrologist from Met Co said that hybrid poplar trees would be used in the screen and would grow 
5-7 feet/year. He said they could be backed with evergreens for year-round screening. Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele to 
approve the conditional use permit with the following conditions: 
1. The facility be constructed and operated as proposed in the application. 
2. A detailed landscaping and site plan including size and location of storage tanks and nurse tank parking be 

submitted for review and approval by the Department of Land Management prior to issuance of land use 
permits for construction, in accordance with S 11.03 ofTitle 18. 1 ~, (s 

3. The quantity of chemicals}'t'tored on site be established in the site plan . ..f --C&v-.--h' lt'Z.~ VV\..t?._ 
1 
o. 

4. The conditional use permit shall not have any expiration date. 
Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to Robert Vodnik to operate a golf driving range in the agricultural zone. 
on a parcel located in the Sw 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4. Section 4. T27N. R16W. Town ofGilman: 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Robert Vodnik was present and briefly explained his 
plans. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments. Lome Hanson, Gilman Town chairman: Said this had 
been discussed at a town board meeting and the township had no objections to Mr. Vodnik's plans. Keith McConahey, 
Gilman Township: Said he had heard Mr. Vodnik plans on perhaps adding miniature golf Said he purchased his land 
for retirement and didn't know if he wanted to be near something like this. Ed Amasel, Gilman Township: Asked if 
any kind of business could go in there? Kozak said no, just the use on the application was being considered. 

John Lenarz, Gilman Township: Concerned if septic would have to be enlarged, or would chemicals be used to 
manicure grass, as this site was on the upper edge of Rush River Watershed, which is trout stream and chemicals 
could pose a runoff concern. Said he intends to use his land for farming and forestry, and was concerned about 
bringing city to the country. He wanted to know if Mr. Vodnik had any idea of the market for this use? Also 
questioned if music would be played. He said he doesn't look forward to this in the area as an agricultural area should 
be used for agricultural purposes. Mr. Vodnik said he did not intend to use any chemicals and would only sell pop 
and chips. The septic would be a satellite and no music would be played. There were no other public comments. 
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Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report. Said the issue of signs would have to be settled, as Mr. 
Vodnik did not address any in his application. Kleinhans said that according to the plot plan the parking area was in 
the middle of the residential area. He said that when he visited the site there was an unfriendly dog that is intimidating 
and could be a safety issue. He recommended approval of this permit with the following conditions: 
l. The use be operated as specified in the application. 
2. The commercial satellites be placed at least 25 feet from any building. 
3. A land use permit be obtained prior to construction of any structures. 
4. The parking and tum around area be improved and sized properly. 
Ruemmele said he would like to see a more specific site plan prior to this use commencing. Mark Schroeder said if the 
conditional use permit is approved tonight the use would have to be established within a year. Motion by 
Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve with staff conditions and the following conditions: 
5. A scaled site plan be reviewed by the Department of Land Management staff prior to commencing operation. 
6. Containment of activity both for noise and compatibility to surrounding uses be observed. 
7. The permit to be reviewed following the 1999 business year, specifically in March of 2000. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Clifton Ridge Development. John Dwyer. agent for Paul 
Augustine for 25 Jots located in Section 24. T27N. R20W. Clifton Township. near CTH FF and 770th Ave: 
Paul Augustine and John Dwyer were present along with Brian Amundson of Cedar Corporation. Mr. Dwyer 
reviewed the map of the proposed development. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman said soil tests on all the pre-planned building sites would support at least a mound, but if 
the building site were moved that could change. He said the erosion control plan was reviewed by Land Conservation 
and they felt it was very well done. He said the proposed roads follow the contour lines so not much fill is needed. 
The covenants have been submitted to Corporation Counsel for review, and the easement is being worked out with the 
town. He recommended preliminary plat approval for Clifton Ridge with the following conditions: 
1. Approval of covenants by Corporation Counsel is required. 
2. Lot lines for lots 6 and 7 of Block 3 be reconfigured to eliminate bisection of lot 7 by easement. 
3. Applicant obtain road and driveway access from county and town prior to road construction. 
4. Submit a state certified preliminary plat to county for final approval. 
5. Change names to include county address numbering system. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Petaja to grant preliminary approval for Clifton Ridge with staff conditions, motion carried. 

Update on Trumpeter Valley parkland dedication: 
Terry Pirius was present saying he had met with Mark Schroeder and they had come to a general agreement with some 
issues still needing to be resolved. The issues that had been resolved were reviewed. Those that still need resolution 
are hunting issues, responsibility for river improvements if required, and trail access to the valley bottom. Chairperson 
Kozak said some issues need clarification from Corporation Counsel and other issues should be handled in closed 
session. This agenda item will be addressed in closed session at the next Land Management Committee meeting. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273·6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

~~~FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 24th day of June, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-11-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on approval of Farmland Preservation agreements for: 
-Larry/Sharon McCormack, Sections 22 and 23, Trenton Township 
-Raymond/Luella Dettling, Sections 9 and 17, Maiden Rock Township 

Discuss/take action on recommendation for Purchase of Development Rights program for 
Pierce County 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85(1)(e) which states: 
Deliberating or negotiating the purchase of public properties, the investing of public funds, 
or conducting other specified public business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons 
require a closed session, specifically: Consideration of acquisition of parklands in 
Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of Oak Grove 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on acquisition of parkland in Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of 
Oak Grove 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 24th day of June, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-11-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on approval ofFarmland Preservation agreements for: 
-Larry/Sharon McCormack, Sections 22 and 23, Trenton Township 
-Raymond/Luella Dettling, Sections 9 and 17, Maiden Rock Township 

Discuss/take action on recommendation for Purchase of Development Rights program for 
Pierce County 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85(1)(e) which states: 
Deliberating or negotiating the purchase of public properties, the investing of public funds, 
or conducting other specified public business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons 
require a closed session, specifically: Consideration of acquisition of parklands in 
Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of Oak Grove 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on acquisition of parkland in Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of 
Oak Grove 

Discuss/take action to authorize Corporation Counsel to appeal court decision on 
procedures related to Conditional Use Permits 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper ' 
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P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES- LAND MANAGEl\1ENT COMMITTEE ,1.!\PPROVED BY: 
June 24, 1998 --7:00p.m. Signature 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth --------------

D0tc 
--~-----------------------------------------Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, George Petaja, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Mark Schroeder, James Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 
July 7 and 21, 1998 
August 5 and 18, 1998 
September 2 and 23, 1998 

Ruemmele pointed out that in the minutes of 6-11-98 the intent of his motion on the condition for the 
Deiss and Nugent conditional use permit included the quantity of not only the chemicals stored on site but 
also the anhydrous ammonia. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to approve the minutes of6-11-98 with the 
correction that the conditions regarding the Deiss and Nugent conditional use permit include that the 
quantity ofthe anhydrous also be required. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Farmland Preservation agreements for Larry/Sharon McCormack, 
Trenton Township and Raymond/Luella Dettling. Maiden Rock Township: 
McCormack- Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report explaining that the land is operated according to 
an approved conservation plan, and has been enrolled in the Farmland Preservation Program in the past, 
although much of the McCormack's land is classified as environmentally sensitive because of steep slopes. 
He recommended the Land Management Committee approve this 10 year Farmland Preservation 
Agreement and a resolution be forwarded to the Pierce County Board for approvaL 

Dettling - Kleinhans reviewed his written report explaining the land is zoned for agriculture, is operated 
according to an approved conservation plan and has been enrolled in the Farmland Preservation Program in 
the past. The majority of the soils in this agreement are considered prime ag. soils according to the Pierce 
County Farmland Preservation Plan. He recommended the Land Management Committee approve this 10 

. year Famland Preservation Agreement and send a resolution to the County Board for approval. Motion by 
Petaja/Ruemmele to approve the Farmland Preservation agreements for both Larry/Sharon McCormack 
and Raymond/Luella Dettling and send a resolution on to the County Board recommending their approval. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on recommendation for Purchase of Development Rights program for Pierce County: 
Mark Schroeder gave a brief background saying that on June 11, 1998, Tom Quinn and Peg Kohring 
presented information to the Land Management Committee and interested County Board Supervisors on 
how a county sponsored PDR program would preserve farmland in Pierce County. Farmers in areas to be 
projected would be able to sell evelopment rights to the county. They would continue to own the land, 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



DRAFT 
6-24-97 LMC - page 2 
farm it, pay taxes on the farmland value, and sell it as farmland in the future. The county must now decide 
whether to pursue a PDR program. He said the county would need: 
1. A source offunds to purchase development rights; 
2 An administrative structure to operate the program; and 
3. A plan to determine which lands should be protected. 

Mark said that a PDR program could be a valuable component of the county's overall land use efforts. It 
is not a short term replacement for zoning or subdivision regulations, but can help in the long term. The 
county should create a PDR committee to decide the logistics and goals of a program. 

Lengthy discussion took place by the Land Management Committee and interested county board members 
and others that were present regarding funding, township involvement, and how programs such as this 
have worked in other areas. They also discussed how areas would be identified as needing protection. 

Kozak said a committee should be established to study all of these aspects. Mark Schroeder felt a plan 
listing goals and priorities could be done in a couple of months. He said a plan targeting specific areas 
could take longer. Steve Schoeder said members of the Land Management, Parks, and Finance 
Committees should be on this committee, and possibly someone from Land Conservation. Chairperson 
Kozak directed Mark Schroeder to start formulating a plan. Motion by Petaja/B.Schroeder that the 
County Board Chairman be asked to formalize a committee to study the concept including what it would 
cost the county. Motion carried. 

Motion to convene into closed session by Ruemmele/Petaja with all committee members present voting aye 
specifically to consider acquisition ofparklands in Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of Oak Grove. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to reconvene into open session. Motion carried. Motion by Petaja!Ruemmele 
that Mark initiate negotiations with Terry Pirius, Trumpeter Valley Development to purchase lots 102 and 
103. 

Discuss/take action to authorize Corporation Counsel to appeal court decision on procedures related to 
Conditional Use Permits: 
Mark Schroeder said that in Judge Wing accepted Riviera Airports arguments that the Board of 
Adjustment should hear their appeal of the Land Management Committees decision regarding Riviera 
Airport. Corporation Counsel Bill Thiel is asking for proforma approval from the Land Management 
Committee to appeal Judge Wing's decision to the state appeals court. Motion by Petaja/B. Schroeder to 
authorize Corporation Counsel Thiel to appeal Judge Wing's decision. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 21st day of July, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
Multi-purpose Meeting Room located on the lower level of the Pierce County Office Building, 412 W. Kinne 
Street, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 6-24-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on approval of Farmland Preservation agreements for: 
-Richard and Darlene Traynor, Section 4, El Paso Township 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to McCabe Construction, agent for Bernard 
Larson for non-metallic mineral extraction (sand borrow site), located in the NW 1/4 ofthe 
NW 1/4, Section 21, T26N, R17 W, Ellsworth Township, off ofHwy 10, Pierce County, 
WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to the City of Red Wing for expansion of the 
Red Wing Airport on parcels located in theSE 1/4 of Section 1, T24N, R18W, Trenton 
Township and the SW 1/4 of Section 5 and the S Y2 ofSection 6, T24N, R17W, Isabelle 
Township, Pierce County,. WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a 4 lot CSM for Steve Gusa located in the 
SW 1/4 of the NW 114, Section 6, T24N, R17W, Trenton Township, off of CTH C, Pierce 
County, WI 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Cedar Ridge Subdivision located in 
theE Y2 ofthe W Y2 ofthe SW 1/4, Section 2, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, near 150th 
Avenue, Dave Johnson, surveyor for Phil Wilgrubs 

Discuss/take action on acquisition of parkland in Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of 
Oak Grove 

Discuss/take action on recommendation for full-time county surveyor 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS COUNTY CLERK 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

'~·FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - Pierce County Land Managemel((~~qe /!.fz. :;;· .t "" 
July 21, 1998 -7:oop.m. v ;zyH{OVE 
Pierce County Office Building, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next meeting dates: August 5 and 18, 1998 
September 2 and 23, 1998 

A 

.a. ..... ~.:\ •• \!•,· 

Ruemmele clarified that in the minutes of 6-11-98 the intent of his motion on the Deiss and Nugent conditional 
use permit included the quantities of all chemicals (herbicides, pesticides, fertilizers, anhydrous ammonia, 
everything) be included. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve minutes of 6-24-98 with the noted 
correction. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Farmland Preservation agreement for Richard and Darlene Traynor. Section 4. 
El Paso Township: 
Kleinhans reported that this application was approved by Land Conservation on July 1, he recommended the Land 
Management Committee send this application on to the County Board for their approval. Motion by B. 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the Farmland Preservation agreement for Richard and Darlene Traynor and send 
on to the County Board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to McCabe Construction. agent for Bernard Larson for non-metallic 
mineral extraction (sand borrow site). located in the NW 1/4 of the NW 1/4. Section 21. T26N. Rl7W. Ellsworth 
Township. off ofHwy 10. Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Tom Fankell was present representing McCabe 
Construction and said they were proposing to use a sand hill owned by Bernard Larson as a source of sand for 
construction of the Ellsworth high school project. He said they propose to have a temporary himl road access off 
ofCTH C and when completed will level to a 3:1 slope, cover with top soil and seed down. 

Chairperson Kozak called for any public comments regarding this conditional use permit. There were none. 

Staff Report: Kleinhans said sand from this hill has blown out to the east in the past, causing problems for Mr. 
Larsons farming efforts. He said the access to CTH C was only temporary, and that there may be a potential 
impact on Mr. O'Neils home which is located across from where that temporary road will be placed, although he 
had spoken with Mr. O'Neil who did not seemed concerned. He said the reclamation plan seems adequate and 
recommended approval of this conditional use permit by the Land Management Committee with the following 
conditions: 

""""""' 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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1. The temporary haul road access on CTH C be maintained in a dust-free condition by watering if necessary 

whenever trucks are going in or out of this site. Any soil deposited on CTH C by haul truck tires must be 
removed at the end of each work day. 

2. Ensure McCabe Construction will supply an adequate amount of soil for site restoration. 
3. A reclamation bond be submitted by the applicant. 
4. The length of this conditional use permit approval shall only be for the duration of the Ellsworth High 

School project. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve the conditional use permit to McCabe Construction, agent for 
·Bernard Larson, with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to the City ofRed Wing for expansion of the Red Wing Airport on 
parcels located in theSE 1/4 ofSection 1. T24N. R18W. Trenton Township and the SW 1/4 ofSection 5 and the 
S Yz of Section 6. T24N. R17W. Isabelle Township. Pierce County. WI: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published and explained the hearing procedure. A video was shown 
explaining the expansion project. Upon completion Tom Drake of the City of Red Wing introduced Harold Henn 
and Dave Bunce, members of the RW Airport Board of Directors, Gordy Fischer, a retired board member, Kevin 
Carlson and Robert D. Cohrs of the consulting firm of Short, Elliott, Hendrickson, Inc., and Rob Seifert, manager 
of the Red Wing Airport. 

Chairperson Kozak asked Mr. Cohrs to explain the General Aviation Growth Indicator which he did. Chairperson 
Kozak then opened the hearing to public comments with the following people indicating they wished to speak: 
Carol Graske. Hager City: Wanted to know the projected number and size of aircraft that will use the airport and 
where Goose Lake Road would be routed. Drake said expansion needed for use by corporate jets such as the one 
owned by Red Wing Shoe and explained road rerouting. 
Jack Celt, Trenton: Was concerned about the extension of I 30th to 747th. It was clarified that the staff report 
should have said extending I 35th Street to Hwy 35. 
John Sebion. Trenton Twp.: Said his question had been answered. 
Ron Bartells Isabelle Town Board member: Questioned hearing being held at the county level when Isabelle 
Township has not held a hearing yet. He said he felt the county should delay any decisions until Isabelle 
Township holds a hearing. 
Joan Walker: Asked if"no bigger planes" was going to be in writing and if property taxes would be raised and 
property being depreciated because of expansion. Drake said expansion not geared for planes larger than what is 
already there although larger plans could land there in an emergency but probably could not get back out again. 
Also said acquiring additional land would require appraisals which could result in higher taxes. 
Jerry Sprick: Questioned why expansion being done to accommodate planes the same size as those using the 
airport now, asked about take-off pattern and how noise issue being addressed and resolved if needed, asked ifthe 
City of Red Wing pays taxes on the land they own, and what would have to be done for this expansion not to take 
place. Drake said expansion will allow planes with wing spans of up to 79 feet to use the airport, said the noise 
level will be about the same but the frequency will increase, once 700 jet operations/year is reached it would 
require a noise analysis and flight patterns can be changed by talking to the pilots. He said the City of Red Wing 
does not pay taxes on the airport property and that the 132 acres they will acquire will come off the tax rolls. 
Drake said the Land Management Committee and the Pierce County Board of Supervisors has to approve this 
conditional use permit. If the expansion is not approved the airport will continue to operate without corporate 
planes being able to use it but the number of small planes using it will continue to increase. 
Jim Taylor. Hager City: Concerned about relocation of roads and the safety of kids in the area. 
Dennis Potts. Isabelle Town Board: Questioned page 9 of the airport's application that said citizens and the 
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airport committee decided on the relocation alternative shown on Figure 1-1. Said he didn't think any citizens 
had decided on the relocation, just the airport committee. 
Gary Fryer. Hager City: Questioned condemnation of property in Wisconsin by the City of Red Wing. Drake said 
Minnesota and Wisconsin have a reciprocal public acquisition process. 
Conrad Funk. Bay City: Concerned about noise as he lives on the east end of the runway with the safe zone 
ending at his property line. Asked if five times noisier in five years what the recourse would be. Felt the county 
Zoning Committee should protect the value of the homes surrounding the airport and protect the citizens from 
noise issues. Felt some guarantee is needed to see that these will not become big issues 5-10 years from now. 
Lisa Anderson. Isabelle Township: Said "accommodating" is used in report and felt the only people being 
accommodated is Red Wing. Said she moved there knowing the airport was there but is afraid she'll lose the trees 
that now serve as a sound barrier. Drake said plans have not been finalized for 135th Avenue but not intending to 
remove all trees. 
Richard Huppert Hager City: Homeowner on 747th street and not looking forward to a fence with barbed wire, 
more noise, higher property taxes and a devaluation in property. Drake said fence just planned for around towers 
which are removed from the roadway and vines could be used to soften. Said although the report said all around 
the perimeter of the airport, it will not be that way. 
Esther Wangen: Asked if eminent domain applies on these properties. Drake said it could apply but hoped by 
offering homeowners a fair market value it will not have to be used. Explained process prior to eminent domain 
being used. 
The following people did not fill out slips indicating they wished to speak, or had spoken and wished to offer 
more comments: 
James Ray: Said a WWII B29 has landed at the airport and if a plane that large could land, didn't feel expansion 
needed. 
Harold Henn: Lives on south side of airport and is on the airport board of directors. Said the expansion is needed 
with safety being a primary issue. Also felt it was a regional airport, not just the Red Wing Airport. 
Twila Payne. Isabelle Town Board: Talked about how Isabelle Township is affected by loss ofland from tax rolls. 
David Johnson. Red Wing: Said affiliated with the Jesus Christ of Latter Day Saints Church and wondered about 
any height restrictions for the new steeple that is planned for the church. Drake said Red Wing is working with 
Pierce County on height restrictions but felt they would be around 100 ft. 
Lisa Anderson: Wondered ifresearch had been done on the increase in accidents that comes with increasing the 
number of planes and the size of the airport. · 
Conrad Funk: Said at hearing at the airport he was told that no tree clearing would be done in the safe zone. 
Drake said no trees will be taken from the north side ofHwy 35 near Funk's property. 
Kathy Martindale: Concerned about 747th Street and safety issues. Said two cars can hardly meet on it with a lot 
of children in the area that play on it. 
Peggy Thompson. Trenton Township: Questioned ifMinnesota or Wisconsin. laws apply regarding land 
acquisition. Drake said Wisconsin laws are used. 
Guy Martindale: Asked what wingspan is on Red Wing Shoe jet, also asked if non-precision approaches could be 
done on a precision airport, asked if lights on 20ft. towers would be seen from the ground or by a house whose 
windows are 12 feet high. Drake said the Red Wing Shoe jet has a wingspan of 59 feet with the expansion 
allowing use by aircraft with a 79 ft. wingspan. A consultant from SEH said filters will be put on lights which 
will flash twice every second for about 4 minutes. He said the approach lighting is controlled by the aircraft pilot. 
Kendra Shaw: Said there is noise now, questioned what elevation is of planes going over El Dor Wood Heights 
and what elevation plane is at 1/4 mile further out. Rob Seifert said small planes are about 500ft over the church 
with larger planes being higher. 
Joan Walker: Said she lives on I 40th with her house parallel with the runway and the planes are just as noisy 
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when they land as they are when they take off. Felt owners should be compensated in some way and 
soundproofing may be it. Drake said soundproofing is only done at very large airports and the FAA would not 
allow funding to do soundproofing at an airport of this size. 
Lee Miller. Bay City: Questioned if airport required to carry a bond for accidents. Drake said an airport is similar 
to a highway and not responsible for the people that use them. Pilots carry liability for their own mistakes. 
Mike Erickson: Said questions asked tonight had been sidestepped and felt more facts are needed before a permit 
should be granted. 

Chairperson Kozak closed the hearing to public comments and asked for the Staff Report. Mark Schroeder 
summarized his written report taking each item individually as follows: 
1. Flight operations and noise: Said applicant should address noise issues and ways to meet neighborhood 

concerns. 
2. Safety and clear zones: Suitable 
3. Hangar expansion: Said number and location of new hangars is OK with enforcement of covenants on 

non-airport activities required. 
4. Site access and land based traffic: Said connecting 135th Street to Hwy 35 should be part ofthe 

application and construction plan. 
5. Fuel handling and storage: Said application is sufficient. 
6. Airport lighting: Said more information on the design, intensity and possible impact of lighting on 

residences is required. 
7. Security fencing: Said applicant should address ways to screen security fencing where it adjoins residential 

property or public rights-of-way. 
8. Towers and obstructions: Said the applicant should submit any proposed height limitation ordinance at a 

separate public hearing for county consideration. 
9. Emergency services: Said application is sufficient. 
10. Land use: Said the airport is compatible with planned land use in the area. The airport is compatible with 

existing land use provided that the noise issue is suitably addressed. 

Schroeder recommended that the Land Management Committee request and evaluate additional information on 
the lighting, fencing, road relocation, and noise impacts prior to making a final decision. Said airport expansion 
could be approvable subject to resolution of several issues identified above. 

Committee comments/questions: B. Schroeder said noise was the big issue and said if the noise is controlled, 
property values should remain the same. Said the county, townships, and the Village ofBay City need to get 
together regarding road extensions and relocations with perhaps a walking path included to get people off the 
road. Ruemmele said roads are a big concern that must be looked at by the townships. He stated the decisions 
made by the Land Management Committee are not made on their impact to the tax base and the intent of the 
Committee is to try to improve the existing airport so others don't proliferate elsewhere in the county. Motion by 
Ruemmele to table any decision on this item until such time that staff can get answers to the questions brought up 
tonight, second by B. Schroeder. Motion carried. Kozak requested that a map of the area be made available at the 
next meeting that this agenda item appears. 

A short break was taken. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a 4 lot CSM for Steve Gusa located in the Sw 1/4 of the NW 1/4. 
Section 6. T24N R 17W. Isabelle Township. off of CTH C. Pierce County: 
Steve Gusa was present and explained his land division plans. Lee Miller, a prospective lot purchaser was 
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present saying he was displaced by the floodplain buyout and wanted to purchase two lots on which to place two 
manufactured homes and was under some time constraints. Staff report: Matt Bolterman said this land is zoned 
agriculture and the lots meet the minimum lot requirements of 1 acre. He said the applicant proposes a private 
road for the driveways that would be owned by Lot 4 with easements for access for the other lots. There are no 
slopes and the sandy soils should support conventional septic system. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee grant preliminary approval for this land division with the following conditions: 
1. Access be granted by County Highway Department for private road onto CTH C. 
2. Park fee be submitted in lieu of land dedication. 
3. Private road must include a cul-de-sac. 
4. Include plans oftypical road cross section of private road. 
Maintenance of the private road was discussed. Motion by B. Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant preliminary approval 
for the Steve Gusa 4 lot land division with staff conditions in addition to the condition that an easement 
agreement that specifies road maintenance issues be included. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Cedar Ridge Subdivision located in theE 1h of theW Yz of 
the SW 1/4. Section 2. T24N. R18W Trenton Township. near I 50th Avenue. Dave Johnson surveyor for Phil 
Wilgrubs: 
Dave Johnson and Steve Wilgrubs were present. Mr. Wilgrubs said approval had been obtained from the 
township. Staff report: Matt Bolterman said on preliminary soil reports show conventional septic systems, all lots 
meet the minimum 1 acre of buildable area, Don Johnson of Trenton Township had given verbal approval, and 
that temporary cui-de-sacs will be used in case of future expansion. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee grant preliminary approval for the Cedar Ridge Subdivision with the following conditions: 
1. Submit a state certified preliminary plat to county for final approval. 
2. Restrict building on slopes greater than 20% to reduce erosion potential. 
3. Restrict cutting of foliage on slopes greater than 20% to reduce erosion. 
4. Approval of covenants by Corporation Counsel is required. 
Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to grant preliminary approval for Cedar Ridge Subdivision with the staff 
conditions listed and adding the conditions that the restriction of cutting of trees on slopes greater than 20% be 
specified in the covenants and that the condition be added that the applicant submit park fees in lieu of park 
dedication. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on acquisition of parkland in Trumpeter Valley Development. Town of Oak Grove: 
Mark Schroeder said that he and Mike Leighton had met with Terry Pirius and they had not reached an agreement 
concerning the purchase of the two lots in question, but were pursuing the purchase of just one lot. Mr. Pirius 
said that his lot owners were objecting to a park being in the area. Mr. Pirius was to get back to Mark but hadn't 
and there is no agreement at this time. Mark will contact Mr. Pirius to see if purchasing one lot is still an option. 

Discuss/take action on recommendation for full-time county surveyor: 
Ruemmele explained that he had made this proposal in an effort to speed up the mapping process and felt it 
should be done prior to budget time. He said he hoped that GIS technology could be included also in an effort to 
speed up the process. Bob Sheffers discussed the mapping process and his budget. He will get a survey done by 
the WI County Surveyors group that includes county budgets and costs, and if they had a private surveyor or one 
on county staff 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 5th day of August, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of7-21-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Approve Vouchers 
Surveyors Report 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include the 
zoning map as submitted by the town ofTrimbelle 
Discuss/take action on approving zoning map 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a 3 lot CSM for Ed Fiedler, located in the 
SE 1/4 of the NW 1/4, Section 5, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County, WI, 
on 620th Avenue. 

Discuss lot width requirements in subdivision ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



I PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT :'~:,'::~OVE9J l2M ~!.../1_/ 
August 5, 1998- 7:00p.m. :Ji~>'kJ.ur~~~ 7 - - · · -= 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Oata - 1 o[Z L1.f!J c 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Merlin Blaisdell, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next meeting dates: August 5 and 18, 1998 
September 2 and 23, I 998 
October 7, 1998 

Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of7-21-98. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present saying progress was being made in the town of 
Trimbelle and it may be complete this year. He explained his report in detail and the maps 
submitted with his report. He discussed GPS and where it could and couldn't be used and 
answered questions from committee members regarding his report. Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele 
to approve. Motion carried. 

Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include the zoning map 
as submitted by the town ofTrimbelle: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Matt Bolterman explained the map as 
submitted by Trimbelle Township showing many different zoning designations. There were no 
public comments. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Blaisdell to approve the map as submitted by the town as Trimbelle and 
send on to the County Board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a 3 lot CSM for Ed Fiedler. located in the Se 114 
of the NW 1/4. Section 5. T26N. R 19W. Oak Grove Township. Pierce County. WI: 
Larry Murphy, surveyor was present and explained that this was the fourth lot in five years 
therefore needed committee approval. He said the easement along the east edge of the lot is for 
access to cropland. Matt Bolterman said the parcel is zoned GRF-8 with slopes less than 12%, 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow er Printed on Recycled Paper 



and the soils on neighboring lots indicate a mound septic system would probably be required. He 
recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. Approval be granted by Oak Grove Township for the proposed lot. 
2. Access be granted by Oak Grove Township for a driveway onto 620th Avenue. 
3. Soils data which indicate suitable soils for septic system. 

Chairperson Kozak read a letter from the town of Oak Grove approving conditions 1 and 2 (on 
file with minutes). Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to grant preliminary approval with staff condition 

3. Motion carried. 

Discuss lot width requirements in subdivision ordinance: 
Frank Ogden was present saying he had requested this issue be addressed. Mark Schroeder's 
written staff report was reviewed explaining that the current ordinance requires 66' of street 
frontage, and 1 00' width at the building setback line and the building construction line. This 
requires that the arm of a "flag" lot be 1 00' wide from near the road to where the building site is 
located. Mr. Ogden said he was requesting that this be reduced to 66' which is the standard width 
of a town road. He said there is no definition in the Subdivision Ordinance for a driveway and felt 
it is excessive to expect that a private road require 100 feet of width when a town road only 
requires 66 feet. Ogden said in surveying offfarm buildings, farmland is often wasted in front of 
these buildings. He said years ago in the extra-territorial zone of the City of River Falls, people 
were encouraged to do 5 acre lots which now are too large and could be subdivided except for 
meeting this requirement. Chairperson Kozak said this requirement was included because of 
concerns about flag lots. She said since this item was on the agenda just for discussion, no action 
could be taken on this issue tonight. She suggested that Mr. Ogden put his concerns in writing to 
be considered by the committee at a later date. 

Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

5. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

"'FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 18th day of August, ·1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes ofS-5-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include the 
zoning map as submitted by the town of Clifton and to amend Sec. 5.03(1) ofTitle 18, 
Pierce County Zoning Ordinance, relating to Kinnickinnic Blufflands Overlay District 
Discuss/take action on approving zoning map and ordinance amendment 

Public hearing for James Relander on an application to relinquish a Farmland Preservation 
Agreement on 12.53 acres located in theSE 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4 ofSection 6, T27N, R19W, 
near the intersection of 850th Avenue and CTH F, Town of Clifton 
Discuss/take action on relinquishment of Farmland Preservation Agreement 

Discuss/take action on 3 lot CSM for Donald Stogdill, Norb Rehder, Surveyor, located in 
the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, the NE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, the SW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, and theSE 
1/4 of the NE 1/4, Sec. 32, T25N, R 17W, Pierce County, along 670th Street 

Discuss/take action on purchase of NT system computer station to replace UNIX system as 
server for GIS 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES - PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
August 18, 1998- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, se attached list 

Next meeting dates: September 2 and 23, 1998 
October 7 and 20, 1998 

Motion by Schroeder/Biaisdell to approve the minutes of 8-5-98. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include the zoning map as submitted by 
the town of Clifton and to amend Sec. 5. 03 ( 1) of Title 18 Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. relating to 
Kinnickinnic Bluftlands Overlay District: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Jim Kleinhans said the Department of Land 
Management had been notified by town of Clifton officials that the map was being revised therefore wished to 
have this agenda item tabled. Motion by Schroeder/Biaisdell to table this item. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for James Relander on an application to relinquish a Farmland Preservation Agreement on 12.53 
acres located in the Se 1/4 of the SW 1/4 of Section 6. T27N. R 19W. near the intersection of 850th Avenue and 
CTH F TO\vn of Clifton: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. James Relander and his attorney, Ed Vlack, were 
present. Mr. Relander said he had his land in Farmland Preservation for 10 years and this 12 acre parcel had not 
been included. When it came time to re-enroll his land, he had just experienced severe medical problems and 
only had two days to complete the paperwork. In his haste to meet the required deadline, he didn't look over the 
parcels that were being enrolled and enrolled the 12 acre parcel by mistake. It is about a mile down the road 
from where the land he had enrolled in 1988 was located. Mr. Vlack conceded that technically this was done by 
mistake so not eligible for relinquishment, but he also argued that according to the state Farmland Preservation 
requirements, the land included must be contiguous acres, therefore this 12 acre parcel was not technically 
eligible to be in the program. He reviewed the staff report and refuted several points. He concluded by saying 
Mr. Relander is only human and made a mistake in including this parcel. Since the parcel doesn't technically 
meet eligibility requirements, it should be allowed to be taken out ofthe Farmland Preservation program. 

Chairperson Kozak called for public comments and there were none. 

Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans said in reviewing past minutes, in 1987 this parcel was referred to the Zoning 
Committee to decide whether it should be included in Mr. Relander's Farmland Preservation agreement. They 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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decided not to include this parcel. He said the state had reviewed and approved the county Farmland 
Preservation Plan but the county plan differed from the state plan in that the county plan says all acres owned 
should be included. The state plan says all contiguous acres. 

Kleinhans said this parcel does not meet all the conditions for relinquishment, regardless if it was a mistake to 
include it or not, therefore he recommended not allowing relinquishment. He said that Corporation Counsel 
Thiel was going to be rendering another opinion given the fact that when the first one was written he was not 
aware that the 12 acre parcel was not technically eligible to be included. He said the committee may want to 
wait until Bill Thiel renders his decision. 

Schroeder didn't feel that a precedent would be set by relinquishing this agreement. He said there were 
extenuating circumstances given Mr. Relander' s health problems and that the parcel had not been included in the 
previous ten year contract. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to send on to the County Board recommending 
relinquishment of the Farmland Preservation Agreement for this 12 acre parcel. Motion carried. Chairperson 
Kozak said Bill Thiel's legal opinion should be available by the time this reaches county board. 

Discuss/take action on 3 lot CSM for Donald Stogdill Norb Rehder. Surveyor. located in the NW 1/4 of theSE 
1/4 the NE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4 the SW 1/4 of the NE 114 and theSE 114 ofthe NE 1/4 Sec. 32 T25N R17W 
Pierce County. along 670th Street: 
Donald Stogdill was present saying he had buyers for two of the three lots. This 40 acre parcel has been in 
Farmland Preservation for about 15 years. He said that since it has been in over 10 years there should be no 
problem removing it, but he will have to pay back tax credits. He said that he had called the Farmland 
Preservation office for the state and was told that at the time of closing he has to submit a form to the state with 
a copy of the new deed, and with that they will relinquish the parcel bought by the purchaser and also figure out 
what he will be required to pay back. He said all three driveways will access the town road and Dave Esterby 
has approved these driveways. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed the staff report prepared by Matt Bolterman. In his written report 
Bolterman recommended the Land Management Committee grant preliminary approval for the 3 lot CSM with 
the condition that the application for relinquishment of the current Farmland Preservation Agreement is filed and 
approved by the Department of Agriculture. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to grant preliminary approval with 
staff condition. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on purchase ofNT system computer station to replace UNIX system as server for GIS: 
Mark Schroeder's written staff report was reviewed. The estimated cost ofthe new system will be around 
$14,000 and will be paid out ofthe GIS account. Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to approve the request and 
forward the approval to the Computer Committee and Finance Committee for their approval. Motion carried. 

Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 COuNTY CLERK 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 2nd day of September, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of8-18-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to the Harbor Bar Inc., c/o Brad Smith, to place 
dredge spoils (fill) on property located in the floodplain of the Mississippi River on a 
parcel located in Gov. Lot 2, Sec. 15, and Gov. Lot 1, Sec. 14, T24N, R18W, Trenton 
Township, N673 825th Street, Pierce County, WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on Department of Land Management 1999 budget 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 2, 1998- 7:00P.M. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, George Petaja, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:10p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: September 23, 1998 
October 7 and 20, 1998 
November 4 and 17, 1998 
December 8, 1998 

Motion by Schroeder/Biaisdell to approve the minutes ofthe 8-18-98 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present saying he was providing no maps this time but had 
attempted to document the work done in his billing sheet. He said they have about four digs left 
in Trimbelle Township which should finish up that township this fall. Discussion ensued on the 
progress of remonumentation and number of corners set as a result of the months work and other 
elements of his report. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion 
carried. 

Mark Schroeder explained the need for the Arc View license upgrade. Motion by 
Petaja/Ruemmele to approve the vouchers and payment of surveyors bill. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to the Harbor Bar Inc .. c/o Brad Smith to place 
dredge spoils (fill) on property located in the floodplain of the Mississippi River on a parcel 
located in Gov. Lot 2. Sec. 1 5. and Gov. Lot 1. Sec. 14. T24N. R 18W. Trenton Township. N673 
825th Street Pierce County. WI: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Brad Smith was present saying his boat 
harbor had silted in and was requiring routine maintenance. He wants to place the dredge 
material on his lawn to fill in some low spots but will stay away from the septic area. There were 
no public comments. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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StaffReport: Mark Schroeder said Brad has a Chapter 30 permit from the DNR to dredge the 
harbor. The question is to where to place the spoils, on site or left to dry out some and then 
trucked off At the time the staff report was done, no comments had been received from the 
DNR. A fax just received from Gary Lepak ofthe DNR was reviewed saying that an alternative 
site must be used for the disposal of the dredge spoils with a number of reasons supporting that 
recommendation (copy of fax in file). The fax did not give a time frame for allowing the dredge 
materials to remain stockpiled on site for dewatering. Mark said the committee could table any 
decision allowing Mr. Smith time to talk with the DNR on some details and a time frame for 
removal of the dredge materials or they could reach a decision contingent on DNR approval. 

Mr. Smith said he would like to talk to Gary Lepak. He said if the dredging took place in a 
couple of weeks and the spoils stockpiled for a few weeks for dewatering and then hauled off, he 
would not have time to reseed the area of his lawn they were stockpiled on yet this fall. If they 
were allowed to remain on site until next spring he could seed the stockpile immediately, haul it 
off in the spring, and then reseed his lawn. 

Discussion ensued regarding the time frame for allowing the dredge materials to remain on site. 
Motion by Schroeder/Petaja to approve the conditional use permit to place dredge spoils on Brad 
Smith's property in the floodplain until June 15, 1999 unless the DNR specifies a shorter period 
of time or allows some materials to remain on site. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department of Land Management 1999 budget: 
Mark Schroeder explained a new format which consolidated many accounts. He said the biggest 
change in the budget is in contracted services due to increasing the surveyors budget to accelerate 
remonumentation. An increase in the capital outlay is to purchase GPS equipment which will be 
paid by the GPS fund. Discussion took place on GPS equipment and how it worked. 

The budget was reviewed at length. Motion by Ruemmele to approve the Department of Land 
Management 1999 budget of $503,869 by Ruemmele/Blaisdell. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~,,DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 COUNTY CLERK 

'''FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 23rd day of September, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the Multi-purpose Meeting Room, Pierce County Office Building, 412 W. Kinne, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of9-2-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Robert Fenske to allow for retail car sales in 
the primary ag zone as a farm and home based business, on a parcel located in the NW 1/4 
of the NW 1/4, Sec. 18, T26N, RI 6W, El Paso Township, specifically W4705 570th 
Avenue, Pierce County, WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed 
zoning maps as submitted by the towns of River Falls and Clifton, Pierce County, 
Wisconsin, and to amend Sec. 5.03(1) of Title 18, Pierce County Zoning Ordinance, 
relating to Kinnickinnic Blufflands Overlay District 
Discuss/take action on approving zoning map and ordinance amendment 

Discuss/take action on approval of town of River Falls zoning ordinance 

Discuss/take action on a 4-lot CSM for James Wahrenbrock, Larry Murphy, Surveyor, 
l.ocated in the NE I/4 ofthe SE 1/4 and the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, Sec. 21, T27N, R19W, 
Town of Clifton, along I 090th Street 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Man~gement Committee 
September 23, 1998- 7:00p.m. 
Multi-Purpose Meeting Room, Pierce County Office Building, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Bill Schroeder 

Others: James Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05p.m. Motion by Schroeder/Petaja to approve the 
minutes of 9-2-98. Motion carried. 

Next Meeting Dates: 
October 7 and 20, 1 tq8 
November 4 and 17, 1998 
December 8, 1998 

Chairperson Kozak announced that there would be a change in the order of the agenda with the Wahrenbrock 
CSM and approval of town of River Falls zoning ordinance being addressed immediately after the Fenske public 
hearing. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Robert Fenske to allow for retail car sales in the primary ag zone as 
a farm and home based business. on a parcel located in the NW 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4. Sec. 18. T26N. Rl6W. El 
Paso Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Robert Fenske was present and explained his plans, 
saying he was proposing to purchase lease vehicles to resell. He said there would be no trade-ins and only two 
vehicles on site at one time. He said the EI Paso Town Board has addressed and had no objections 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report addressing what is required of Mr. Fenske by the DOT in 
order to obtain a motor vehicle dealer license and the farm/home based business requirements in Section 4.04(5). 
He noted that this proposal is not similar to other uses in the area. He recommended that the Land Management 
Committee consider the location plus the scope of the proposed business in a primary agriculture district. 

Mr. Fenske was asked if any mechanical work would be done. He said he intended to buy vehicles still covered 
by extended warranties so no major work would be required. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments; there were none. She noted that home occupations 
are not to permit retail land uses and expressed her concerns over setting a precedence for other retail requests in 
the ag zone in the future. 

""""""" 
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Motion by Petaja/Schroeder to approve the conditional use permit to Robert Fenske to allow car sales in the ag 
zone as a farm-based business with the following conditions: 
1. All vehicles for sale shall be stored inside and be limited to two (2) cars at a time. 
2. Sales shall be only by appointment. 
3. No trade-in vehicles shall be accepted. 
4. No advertising signs shall be allowed for the business. 
5. The conditional use permit shall be valid for 2 years. Reviewal of the permit for additional 2 year periods 

may be approved by Department Staff provided the operation is in compliance and no changes to permit 
conditions is sought. 

Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on a 4-lot CSM for James Wahrenbrock. Larry Murphy. Surveyor. located in the NE 1/4 of 
theSE 1/4 and the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4. Sec. 21, T27N. R19W. Town ofCiifton: 
Larry Murphy was present and discussed the proposed land division saying they plan to continue farming this 
land for now. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman said two lots were created in 1996 and with these proposed additional two lots, 
committee approval is needed. He said the two lots do not have road frontage onto 1 090th St., but both have 
100 feet of frontage along an access easement. A rule exception by the committee would be needed regarding 
access in order to approve these lots. He said the driveway easement location has been approved by Clifton 
Township. He said it would be premature to grant a rule exception regarding these lots until the rest ofthe 
property development is known. 

Murphy said they won't know what the options regarding development of this land until the Clifton township 
map is approved. Murphy said although the Wahrenbrock's have 207 acres, these two lots can stand on their 
own without linking to the remainder ofthe property, that 1090th hasn't much traffic and felt there aren't many 
problems to work out for the development on these properties. He said the Wahrenbrock's wanted to 
develop/sell these two lots to help out with mortgage payments. Mark Schroeder said development of all the 
property should be looked at rather than developing the lots in this piecemeal manner. Motion by B. 
Schroeder/Petaja to table this agenda item until the October 7 meeting so an over-all concept plan can be 
reviewed. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of town of River Falls zoning ordinance: 
Mark Schroeder said the River Falls township ordinance packet given to the Land Management Committee 
members for review and approval will be submitted to the County Board for final approval. He said the township 
ordinance is more restrictive than the county and does not conflict with the county ordinance. He recommended 
committee approval with a recommendation to the County Board that they approve it. 

Louie Campbell, Chairman of River Falls Town Board said the township will be enforcing their own zoning 
ordinance. In order to do that, they need the county to approve the River Falls town zoning map and ordinance. 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Petaja to approve the River Falls Township zoning ordinance and send on to the county 
board recommending their approval. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the revised Pierce County Zoning Ordinance to include proposed zoning maps as 
submitted by the towns ofRiver Falls and Clifton. Pierce County Wisconsin. and to amend Sec. 5.03(1) of Title 
I 8. Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. relating to Kinnickinnic Bluffiands Overlay District: 
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Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published and said they would address the River Falls map 
first. Mark Schroeder presented the map and explained the districts on it. Chairperson Kozak opened the 
hearing to public comments: 

Chuck Herman- Questioned why there is an Ag. Res. zone on the map. Why is River Falls Township different 
than Clifton Township? Mark Schroeder explained the ag-res zone on River Fall's township is equivalent to the 
GR area on the county map. There were no further public comments. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Petaja to approve the River Falls map as submitted. Motion carried. 

A short recess was taken. Chairperson Kozak announced the order for the public hearing to approve the Clifton 
Township map would be: Staffreport 

Township comments 
Landowner rights group 
Alternative group comments 
General comments by public 
Committee consideration - no more public comments 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder said there were two aspects to consider with Clifton Township, that of the map and 
that of the bluffiand overlay district. Regarding the map, he briefly described the districts recommended and 
submitted by the township for approval. Concerning the bluffiand requirements along the Kinnickinnic River, the 
town is recommending changes in the county ordinance that was approved previously. They are recommending 
that any lot along the river must be 300ft. wide at the building line with a 15ft. setback from the bluffiine for 
buildings along with site plan approval prior to any development to insure adequate setback and erosion control. 
Mark Schroeder recommended increasing the setback from 15 ft. to 25 ft. as a better buffer for bluffiines. He 
also recommended the setback apply to 1/4 mile along adjacent bluffiines. He recommended approving the 
township recommendations for the Kinnickinnic bluffiands including the two increased setbacks. 

Township comments: LeRoy Peterson said he felt it was a good rna and urged that it be approved. John Rohl 
said took map back to the township and they compromised with GRF-8 which allows too much development, 
which is great for developers. He is opposed to this map. LeRoy Peterson said he felt they had compromised in 
going from a 3 acre minimum lot size to 5 acre lots. 

Landowners Rights group comments: 
Joe Rohl - Said the town board had done their best to compromise with six map revisions. 

Alternative groups comments: 
Rob Chambers introduced Patrice Veit and Mike Miller of Citizens Land Use Committee and gave a briefhistory 
of Clifton Township (filed with minutes) over the past 7 years. He discussed the public opinion surveys. 
Patrice Veit- Entered the following items into the record: BriefHistory of Clifton Township Land Use Planning; 
March 8, 1995 Special Board Meeting, Town of Clifton; May 5, 1995 Special Board Meeting, Town of Clifton; 
Staff report for January 27, 1997 Land Management Committee concerning Charles Haglund land division in 
Clifton Township; Minutes ofthe May 21, 1997 Pierce County Land Management Committee (copies of all filed 
with minutes). 
Mike Miller - said he felt this map was not consistent with what was approved at numerous township zoning 
committee meetings during 1998. 
Rob Chambers- discussed Summaries of Public Opinion Surveys (filed with minutes) which showed 
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overwhelming support for protecting farmland in Clifton Township with special protection for Kinnickinnic 
bluffiands. He felt the map being considered represents too small of a group of Clifton residents and was only 
submitted under threat of a lawsuit. 

General comments: 
JeffMost- supports 1998 map (town board recommendation) 

Roger Peterson - supports 1998 map 
Paul Mosby - said he was a member of the committee that worked on this map and it represents a compromise. 
Said the Land Management Committee must recognize extreme views and consider this map as a compromise. 

l)QY\ .fotfn Dusek - supports 1998 map 
Neil Anderson- said 4 years ago was part of a partnership that purchased Kinnickinnic Riverfront property 
wanting larger tracts to build on. Said the proposed regulations will force development away from the intended 
location. Said ifthe committee didn't rethink regulations he would lose a tremendous amount of money. 
Dave Chadima- Discussed acreage of various land uses in Clifton Township. He supports the 1998 map. 
Susan Goode - said notice on Kinnie bluffiand discussion meeting was too short, not allowing enough time for 
people to attend or reach. Concerned about 300 ft. width at building line. Said current map does not protect 
bluffiand. 
Joe Rohl- Land Rights Group member said township became aware over the past few months that the destiny of 
th_e to~s~lgjsfP.u jn _the hands o_f p~ople who have l!ve~ here for a long _ti~~- H~ supports th~ 1998 map. . 
R1ck McMont'a\. -Director ofKmm Land Trust- said nver canyon ofKmm IS umque to the midwest and zomng 
in Clifton shoul protect land values. Said land use plan should be based on protection of the Kinni river. Said 
the 1998 map does not protect the Kinni. 
David Johnson- Submitted a petition (filed with minutes) indicating proposed map did not address Resolution 1 
which was the purpose ofthe map. Said the 1996 map is the only reasonable map that was based upon years of 
surveys. Said the 1998 map does not protect the Kinni River area or uncontrolled growth, it does not preserve 
low density, protect farmland or address clustering. 
Charles Herman - said large lot sizes wastes farmland. In favor of the 1998 map. 
Don Denison - supports 98 map as a compromise. 10 and 20 acre tracts do not protect farmland. 
Howard Glenna- 1998 map is a good compromise, said 5 acre lots more than adequate and supports using three 
dimensional cameras to to regulate bluffiand. 
Midge Glenna - supports 1998 map. 
Dennis Gagnier - said the town board decided what zoning should be in township. 
LeRoy Peterson - said 19Sg. map was turned down at the annual township meeting. 
Jeanne Awe- said continue to fann their land. Didn't want restrictions on the land that would limit options. 
Said 5 acre lot size is a good compromise. 
Mary Geopfeke - supports 1998 map. 
Rod Filkins - supports 1998 map. 
Warren Wilson- sat on both land use committes which hammered out compromises submitted to the county. 
Said 1998 map not based on consistent criteria. 
John Stapleton- discussed development options and staff recommendations. Supports the 1998 map. 
Roberta Johnson- said saw map adopted for River Falls for farms to sell property. Flexibility is necessary to sell 
land to overcome commodity prices and felt GRF-8 is best. 
John Rohl Jr. -opposed to 1998 map as it wastes farmland. Supports Primary Ag. 
Roald Evenson - (copy of comments filed with minutes) opposed to 1998 map as it represents a significant 
residential density. He promotes density by clustering which is voluntary now and felt public expenditures may 
be significant at the proposed density. 
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James Rasmussen- does not support 1998 map as it is arbitrary and not based upon the majority of opinion, 
supports 1996 map. 
John Rohl- not anti-development but felt land values could be enhanced by more creative development design. 
Norbert Meyer- sold his land on Kinnie River to his son. Said leaders of opposition already built their homes. 
Bruce Lenzen - supports 1998 map but felt it was not the best solution. 
Karen Meyer- supports landowners rights to operate farm as a business. Felt other options should be 
considered. 
Randy Bredahl - supports 1998 map. 
Glen Wiese - supports 1998 map and thought growth has been controlled at a reasonable rate. 
David Meyer - supports 1998 map. Voiced concern on slope and setback areas, and said lots should be looked 
at on an individual basis. 
Gary Van- supports 1998 map. 
Bob Clausen - supports 1998 map 
Mark Larson- doesn't want to lose land rights, supports 3 acre parcels, supports 1998 map with option to sell 
land. 
Mark Bergland - lives in Mesa Ridge. Said development ofKinni will turn Clifton into Troy Township or White 
Bear Lake. 
Audrey Halverson - supports General Rural 4/40 with 10 acre lot sizes. 
Ken Mazac - supports 1998 map. 

There were no further public comments. 

Committee comments: 
Discussion took place on the Clifton map. B. Schroeder and G. Petaja commented that the towns were given 
primary responsibilityfor developing zoning maps and that there was not evidence presented that warranted 
overriding the town board's recommendation. 

M. Schroeder said in response to questions, that proposed building sites that do not meet the setback 
requirements would be subject to variance procedures or rule exceptions. 

Motion by Petaja/B. Schroeder to approve the map as submitted by the town of Clifton. Motion carried. 
Motion by Petaja/Schroeder to approve proposed changes to S. 15.03 including a 15ft. bluffline setback along 
the Kinnickinnic River with the added requirement that the setback also apply 1/4 mile along adjacent ravines. 
Motion carried. 

M. Schroeder said the County Board will be addressing these issues on Tuesday, September 29. 

Motion by Petaja/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer taken from notes by James Kleinhans 



ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET 

MEETING AND DATE 9- Ac3- q 'j? {f,CVflt:L Yn~JWL c!o-rrum. 
NAME & ADDRESS 

·~ 

Rr 
s. WI2-~3S"" 84-B+ic Ave_ e.f~ w\ 
~~~~~~----------------------------------

ofA ft 

/( ;I I; 

F 
,, 

13.WAf11\eJJ WI'--SiYH- bt/72-.d c.oA-17 tQo,. ff1-p~c,pl1 

14. ~~<d /vt 7_j('i Ll;;tJ (_ ~ 
15.~~ ~~.!. L.:.L <ji:ua-~,q~ ~ (;%~ 
16 · M-9i?x ~Khf-fN "'- )\ 031$ 1__, ~ '£ D-ru 'e-b 



ATTENDANCE. SIGN IN SHEET 

MEETING AND DATE. __________________ _ 

NAME & ADDRESS 

1. ~~~LJ,L..I.,..~-~1..::::_S~O ..!..-l --!....:12=--.::~:::..!=<0:.___!._Ul.!...:=; ~S_..!._t _ __,___:..:...--=---=:.....:..-==--=---

2.~~~~~~~~~~-W~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

3.~~~~~~~~-~~~~~~~~--~~~~~~~ 
4. _________________________________ ___ 

5. ----------------------------------------
6. ____________________________________ ___ 

7. _________________________________ ___ 

8. -------------------------------------
9. -----------------------------------
10. ____________________________________ __ 

11. ____ ~-------------------------------------
12. ___________________________________ __ 

13. ---------------------------------------
14. 

----------------~---------------------------

15. -------------------------------------------
16. -----------------------------------------------
17. ------------------------------------------------
18. 
---------------------------------~----

19. ---------------------------------------------
20. ------------------------------------------
21. -------------------------------------------
22. --------------------------------------
23. ----------------------------------------------
24. ___________________ ~--------------------



ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET 

MEETING AND DATE q - ·~· ~7 
- :-;1 ;s· cip[(/_d ·~ ~ 

1. 

2. 

~-

,A 1-6\ p .-t/;1 die .Jfv, K I 
I • 

. -\'\ 
9 . ,__:J rJJ\!j, S}, 

10. Yl 



ATTENDANCE SIGN IN SHEET 

MEETING AND DATE Cj-d._j- 98 

5---~~=/~4~£~-~>~~~~?/--~~~0~~~~~~~/~?~~~~~--~/<~2~/~v~E~/~~-~F---~A~L==~~( ________ __ 

6---~-~~·~/=~-~~/~UV,~~~~~~--~~~1~~~.~~1~1--~~~1~~-~~~~~~&~~~~~E~~==~-------
, r · r-· i 1 C.,;< {< -
7' ::. I ,--:__ I, 1._/~.-t ()..!\_ -:') ' , . ;_ 

14. h 5V 
--/7~~~~~=---~-L~~~~~~~~~~~~~C+ . - :J ;J,, f} 

15---~~h&~~~~~~~~~~~-L/0~f~P~~~~.~~~-~~~·~-+~Lt ___ 

16.~~~~~~~~----~~~~--~~~~L-4P~c~e~<~c~o~tf+
(I 

17.~~~--~~~~~~-----------------=------------

20. --------------------------------------------------
21. --------------------------------------------------
22. ________________________________________________ __ 

23. --------------------------------------------------
24·--------------------------~----------------------



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
,~,DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

~~,FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 7th day of October, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of9-23-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on 4 lot CSM for James Wahrenbrock, Larry Murphy, Surveyor, 
located in the NE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4 and the NW 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4, Sec. 21, T27N, R19W, 
Town of Clifton, along 1 090th Street, tabled from last meeting 

Discuss/take action on 4 lot CSM for Hal Corey, Jim Weber, Surveyor, located in the SW 
1/4 ofthe SW 1/4 and theSE 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4, Sec. 1, T26N, R18W, Town ofTrimbelle, 
along 745th Street 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee 
October 7, 1998 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, William Schroeder, George Petaja, Merlin Blaisdell arrived at 7:25 p.m. 

Others: Mark Schroeder, G. Robert Sheffers, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00p.m. 

Next meeting dates: October 20, 1998 
November 4 and 17, 1998 
December 8, 1998 

Approval of 9-23-98 meeting minutes: Chairperson Kozak noted corrections as follows: 
Page 4: Change John Dusek, to Don Dusek; Rick McMontage to Rick McManigal; 1986 
to 1996 

Motion by Petaja!Schroeder to approve with the noted corrections. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers presented his report for September 1998 activities. He said that 
only 20 more section monuments remain to be set in Trimbelle. He has received a request from 
Pierce County Highways to set section corners on County Highway CC for a project, and that the 
request was to use Land Management remonumentation budget to do the work. Committee 
members expressed concern about diverting funds away from the normal work program. Sheffers 
to have more discussions with county highway department. Motion by Schroeder, second by 
Petaja to approve the surveyor's report. Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: The committee reviewed vouchers. Motion by Petaja, second by Schroeder to 
approve. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on 4 lot CSM for James Wahrenbrock. Larry Murphy. Surveyor. located in 
the NE 114 ofthe SE 1/4 and the NW 114 ofthe SE 1/4 Sec. 21 T27N R19W Town ofClifton 
along I 090th Street. tabled from last meeting: 
Motion by W. Schroeder/Petaja to take off the table from previous meeting. Motion carried. 
Stu Krueger appeared on behalf ofWahrenbrock. He said the county zoning ordinance does not 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
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have access requirements for lots, therefore committee has no authority to establish conditions. 
He said it would be costly to improve the access driveway to town road standards. 

Larry Murphy stated his clients desire to have the two lots and the driveway approved without 
regard to future layout for the remainder of the adjoining property. He presented a plan for future 
layout of all 200+ acres, but said his client could not commit to following the proposal. He said 
the concept presented is different from those shown to the department previously. [Blaisdell 
arrived during presentation.] 

Mark Schroeder presented a staff report and concluded with the recommendation that temporary 
access be provided at the location requested with the condition that the access would be removed 
once the lots could be tied in with future roads that may be developed on the remainder of 
VVahrenbrock'sland. 

Lengthy discussion ensued on the points presented above. 

Motion by Petaja/\V. Schroeder to approve the two lot certified survey map with the condition 
that the access shown on the map shall be temporary, and that the access shall be abandoned if 
alternative access is provided during subdivision of adjoining lands. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on 4 lot CSM for Hal Corey Jim VVeber. Surveyor. located in the Sw 1/4 of 
the SVV 1/4 and theSE 1/4 ofthe SVV 1/4. Sec. L T26N. R18VV. Town ofTrimbelle. along 745th 
Street: 
Hal Corey introduced his proposed CSM to divide a 15 acre parcel into two lots. Both lots are for 
sale as building sites. 

Mark Schroeder presented the staff report. He stated that both proposed lots comply with 
requirements of the subdivision ordinance relative to area, slope, access, and soil tests. Schroeder 
noted the location of the cemetery and the proximity of the likely building site on Lot 2 to the 
cemetery. He suggested the committee consider denying the land division or establishing an 
extended setback to provide a buffer between the building site and the edge of the cemetery to 
protect the historical resource. 

The committee discussed the cemetery setback issue. Motion by Blaisdell, second by Petaja to 
approve the CSM. Motion carried. 

Future agenda items: The committee was advised of pending matters, including the conditional 
use permit for Red VVing Airport. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 PM. 

Recorded by: 
Mark Schroeder 
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COUNTY CLERK 

PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 20th day of October, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of I 0-7-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Cyril Kenneth Jensen to allow for an 
accessory residence in the General Rural district on a parcel located in the NE 1/4 of the 
SW 1/4, Sec. 28, T27N, Rl5W, Spring Lake Township, specifically W1521 71 Oth Avenue, 
Spring Valley, Pierce County, WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on approval of Town of River Falls Zoning Ordinance 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
October 20, 1998 - 7:00 p.m. 
CouJ!tY Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others present: Mark Schroeder, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: November 4 and 17, 1998, December 8, 1998 

Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to approve the minutes ofthe 10-7-98 meeting. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Cyril Kenneth Jensen to allow for an accessory 
residence in the General rural district on a parcel located in the NE 1/4 of the Sw 1/4. Sec. 28. 
T27N R15W. Spring Lake Township specifically W1521 710th Avenue. Spring Valley. Pierce 
County. WI: 
Rita Kozak read the public hearing notice and invited the applicant to present the proposal. Cyril 
(Ken) Jensen told the committee of his request to place a mobile home on their property for use 
by their daughter and grandson. He noted that the application contained statements of support 
from all surrounding neighbors. In answer to a question by George Petaja, Mr. Jensen explained 
that the mobile home would share a septic system and well with the existing residence on the lot. 
Kozak opened the meeting to public comments. There were none. 

Mark Schroeder presented the staff report which had been distributed to the committee and 
applicant. He said there were two changes: the Jensens intend to keep an existing mobile home on 
the lot as a storage building for one or two more years, and there is a land contract on file in place 
of a deed for the property. He recommended approval with the following conditions: 

1. The septic system be designed to accommodate both residences and installed prior 
to delivery of the manufactured home. 

2. The manufactured home shall serve as a residence for the applicant's immediate 
relatives. It shall not serve as a rental property and shall be removed if no longer 
needed for its intended purpose. 

3. Four inoperable vehicles shall be removed from the lot prior to delivery of the new 
manufactured home. 

..,....... 
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10-20-98 LMC - page 2 
4. The permit shall be valid for two years. Renewals for additional periods offive 

years may be granted by the Department of Land Management provided the 
property complies with the permit .and no changes to conditions are sought. 

Mr. Jensen stated that he agreed with the conditions. Motion by W. Schroeder, second by 
Blaisdell to approve. Motion carried. 

Discuss/Take Action on Town of River Falls Zoning Ordinance. 
Louis Campbell, Chairman, Town of River Falls was present to inform the committee of recent 
amendments to town zoning ordinances and request committee and county board approval. 
Recent amendments include regulations for towers and changes to appeal procedures. Regulations 
on kennels will follow at a later date. Mr. Campbell responded to questions about town 
administration of ordinances and opting out of county zoning after October 29, 1998. 

Mark Schroeder explained that the committee approved the town's zoning ordinance and map at 
its September 23, 1998 meeting, but the matter did not go to the county board in September 
because amendments were pending. Now that amendments have been submitted and approved the 
ordinance will be discussed by the county board at its October 27, 1998 meeting. 

Motion by Petaja, second by Schroeder to forward to county board with a recommendation for 
approval. Motion carried. 

Future agenda items: consideration of amendments to the exclusive agricultural district to obtain 
state certification, Red Wing airport conditional use continuation, policies on agricultural 
businesses in agricultural zones. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45 PM. 

Recorded by: 

Mark Schroeder 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~~,DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
C01JNTY CLERK PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 . ~it 

,~·ifAX (715) 273-6864 . 
. 

P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 ! c 
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There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 4th day ofNovember, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1 0-20-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Charles Pfingsten to allow for an accessory 
residence in the Primary Ag district on a parcel located in the NE 1/4 of theSE 1/4, Sec. 
31, T27N, Rl7W, Martell Township, specifically N6601 CTH J, Beldenville, Pierce 
County, WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for 5 lot addition to the Maple Hill Subdivision, 
located in theSE 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4 and the SW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4, Section 21, T26N, 
Rl7W, Town of Ellsworth, off of U.S. Hwy I 0, Larry Murphy, surveyor for Jim Huppert 

Discuss/take action on possible amendments to Exclusive Ag District to obtain state 
certification 

Discuss/take action on zoning for agriculture related commercial and industrial uses 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Pierce County Land Management Committee 
November 4, 1998 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Merlin Blaisdell, George Petaja 

Others: Matt Bolterman, Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:06p.m. 

Next meeting dates: November 17, December 8, 1998; January 5 and 19, 1999. 

Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of 10-20-98. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present saying there are approximately 15 monuments left to 
set in Trimbelle and then the township will be complete. He said the highway commissioner had 
contacted him regarding a CTH CC project from Ono to CTH S on the Salem/Union township 
lines in which several markers would need protection/location. Sheffers said they agreed on 
splitting the cost between the Highway Department and the surveying budget. He recommended 
that it be done immediately. Motion by Petaja!Blaisdell to approve the surveyor going ahead with 
this project and the cost being split with the Highway Department. Motion carried. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Blaisdell to approve the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Charles Pfingsten to allow for an accessory 
residence in the Primary Ag district on a parcel located in the NE 1/4 ofthe SE 1/4. Sec. 31. 
T27N. R 17W. Martell Township. specifically N660 1 CTH], Beldenville: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Charles Pfingsten was present and 
explained his request, submitting a detailed written narrative of the events leading up to this 
request for a conditional use permit (copy on file with minutes). Kozak opened the meeting to 
public comments. 

Betty Stine, Martell Township: Requested information on the exact status of the mobile home. J. 
Kleinhans explained that during the course of Mr. Pfingsten trying to resolve his zoning violation 
ofbringing in a mobile home without a land use permit, Martell Township had adopted the new 

""""""" 
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11-4-98 LMC- page 2 

zoning ordinance which required a conditional use permit to place a mobile home on a parcel that 
already contained a house, when previously it was an allowable use by just obtaining a land use 
permit. Ms. Stine said the mobile home looked precarious and not very attractive in the spot it is 
in. Mr. Pfingsten said if the conditional use permit is granted it would remain there for 3-5 years 
at the most and would be lowered onto a foundation. 

Carl Stine, Martell Township: Asked if this was a hardship. Mr. Pfingsten explained his son's 
accident, saying he wouldn't be able to work for at least a year. 
John Lewis, Martell Township: Asked if allowing this mobile home would lower the property 
values of the nearby property. Mr. Pfingsten said he had talked to the neighbors and they hadn't 
objected. 

Jim Kleinhans presented the staff report which had been distributed to the committee and 
applicant. He also read a letter submitted by Ron Anderson, Chairman ofMartell Township 
stating the town board was opposed to issuing a conditional use permit to Mr. Pfingsten as his 
request would violate the integrity of the ordinance the township had spent many hours studying 
before adopting it. They also would not sign a holding tank agreement, which is the only type of 
septic system allowable because of space and slope restrictions on the parcel. 

The committee discussed the progression of events at length. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to 
deny the application for a conditional use permit based on the soils not being supportive of 
additional development, Martell Township not approving a holding tank at the site, and the 
application being contrary to the land use plan for residential density in Martell Township. 
Motion carried. Mr. Pfingsten was told of an 8 month temporary permit for a mobile home for 
storage that he could apply for. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a 5 lot addition to the Maple Hill Subdivision, 
located in theSE 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4 and the SW 1/4 ofthe NE 1/4 Section 21 T26N R17W 
Town of Ellsworth, off of U.S. Hwy 10. Larry Murphy, surveyor for Jim Huppert: 
Larry Murphy and Jim Huppert were present. Larry reviewed the map that had been distributed 
to the committee. He said a rule exception was being requested for one lot which had access 
through a 33' road easement rather than road access (lot 2). 

Matt Bolterman reviewed his written staff report. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee deny the concept as submitted and present alternative plans which conform to county 
subdivision ordinance for frontage, access and road extension, eliminating the need for a rule 
exception. 

Barry Foy, Chairman of Ellsworth Township addressed the committee saying Mr. Huppert had a 
nice subdivision, and the township would gain tax base with little cost to them. He felt that the 
county should make it easier, not harder for Mr. Huppert to develop this subdivision. 

Very lengthy discussion took place concerning different options available to make the proposal 



11-4-98 LMC- page 3 
conform to the county subdivision ordinance. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to grant concept 
approval for this 5 lot extension to the Maple Hill Subdivision with all the features of the of the 
concept being preserved with the addition that a 66' easement and 18' driveway loop for access to 
Lot 2. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on possible amendments to Exclusive Ag District to obtain state certification: 
Mark Schroeder explained that the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance needs state certification of 
both the maps and text in order for landowners in the Exclusive Agriculture District to qualify for 
tax credits. He reviewed the changes which are minor in nature explaining that once the state 
approves the proposed amendments the county can proceed to enact them and the text of the 
ordinance will be certified. After the text is certified the county will submit zoning maps for 
certification. The only map proposed for certification is for the Town of Salem. Preliminary 
review by the state indicates that Salem's map will be certified. He recommended that the Land 
Management Committee submit the proposed amendments to DATCP for approval. Motion by 
Petaja/Blaisdell to submit the proposed amendments to DATCP for approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on zoning for agriculture related commercial and industrial uses: 
Mark Schroeder explained that the zoning ordinance requires uses such as commercial grain 
storage, fertilizer distribution plants, grain mills, among others, be located in an industry, light 
industry, or commercial zoning district. A rezoning may be necessary because most rural 
locations are zoned agriculturaL The zoning ordinance allows for rezonings which are limited to 
specific uses (as was recently done in the case ofDeiss and Nugent) to restrict uses which are not 
related to agriculture. However there is concern among neighbors that industrial or commercial 
zoning, even if restricted, will eventually create the opportunity for general industrial use at the 
site. He explained three alternatives including: 1) require that agricultural business and industry 
locate in general industrial and commercial areas rather than rezoning rural locations; 2) permit 
agricultural business and industry as conditional uses within agricultural zoning; or 3) create an 
agricultural industrial district limited to specific uses. He recommended that if the committee 
wishes to eliminate the rezoning aspect while allowing for some industrial use, then Alternative 2 
is recommended and that enacting Alternative 2 would be an ordinance amendment with a public 
hearing. He felt if that were done it would also be consistent to rezone the Deiss and Nugent 
location back to Primary Agriculture. Schroeder was directed by the committee to explore 
Alternative 2 more and to talk to Ellsworth Township about the Deiss and Nugent rezone. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA' 

Tuesday, November 10, 1998- Immediately Following County Board 
County Board Room 

Committee will take action to request refill ofLand Management Administrator position 

Adjourn 

11/6 

cc~ Pierce County HSrald 
Ad~inistration Office 
R. Kozak 
R. Reummele 
B. Schroeder 
G. Petaja 
M. Blaisdell 
County Clerk 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
··"~,DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

, .... FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COM:MITTEE MEETING 
November 10, 1998 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 12:11 p.m. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to refill the position ofDepartment of Land 
Management Administrator/Planner. Motion carried. 

The description for the position was reviewed. 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Rita Kozak 
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PIERCE, COUNTY WISCONSIN 
UEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

w,,,FAX (715) 273-6864 COUNTY CLERK 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 17th day ofNovember, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the Multi-purpose Meeting Room located on the lower level of the Pierce County Office Building, 412 W. Kinne 
Street, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-4-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to amend the Pierce County Zoning Map to rezone a parcel ofland (6.9 
acres) by Drew Lunney, agent for Kingdom Hall of Jehovah's Witnesses, from Primary 
Agriculture (PA) to Rural Residential 20 (RR 20). This parcel is located in theN ~ of the 
NW 1/4 ofthe SW 1/4, Section 33, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township, located east ofthe 
Kingdom Hall, N4254 CTH C, Ellsworth, Pierce County, Wisconsin 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Continuation of public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to the City ofRed Wing for 
expansion of the Red Wing Airport on parcels located in theSE 1/4 of Section 1, T24N, 
R18W, Trenton Township and the SW 1/4 of Section 5 and the S Yz of Section 6, T24N, 
R17W, Isabelle Township, Pierce County, WI 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Minutes - Pierce County Land Management 
November 17, 1998 
7:00 p.m. -Multi-Purpose Meeting Room 
Pierce County Office Building, Ellsworth 

Present: Bill Schroeder, Rita Kozak, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:10 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: December 8, 1998, January 5 & 19, 1999 

Motion by Blaisdell/W. Schroeder to approve the minutes of the 11-4-98 meeting. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to amend the Pierce County zoning Map to rezone a parcel of land (6.9 acres) by Drew 
Lunney. agent for Kingdom Hall ofJehovah's Witnesses. from Primary Agriculture (PA) to Rural 
Residential 20 (RR 20). This parcel is located in theN lh ofthe NW V4 ofthe SW V4. Section 33, 
T26N, Rl7W. Ellsworth Township. located east ofthe Kimgdom Hall, N4254 CTH C, Ellsworth. 
Pierce County. Wisconsin: 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published and invited the representative ofthe applicant 
to review the proposal.· Drew Lunney said they were proposing to create two residential lots that would be 
sold, with the remainder of the property being used for a new septic system for the Kingdom Hall. Access for 
the two residential lots will be from 430111 Avenue. Chairperson Kozak called for public comments. 
John Shingledecker, Ellsworth Twp.: Voiced concern that it will raise taxes on the farmland surrounding 
these lots. 
Brian Bjorkman, Ellsworth Twp.: Said 430111 is a one lane road and by adding two lots with access onto 430111 

would create additional congestion. Also was concerned about losing country atmosphere in the area. 
There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Mark Schroeder said he was recommending rezoning based on the fact that Ellsworth 
Township supported the rezone seeing it as a refinement of their township plan, and that there is other 
Rural Residential zoning in the immediate area. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the rezone 
based on staffrecommendations. Motion carried. 

Continuation of public hearing for a Conditional Use Permit to the City of Red Wing for expansion of 
the Red Wing Airport on parcels located in theSE V4 of Section 1, T24N. R18W. Trenton Township 
and the SW V4 of Section 5 and the S lh of Section 6 T24N R 17W Isabelle Townshi Pierce Count 
WI: Working today for a better tomorrow 

Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Motion by Schraeder/Blaisdell to remove this agenda item from the table. Motion carried. 
Chairperson Kozak said the order of the continuation of this public hearing would be: 1) presentation 
from airport proponents; 2) staff report; and 3) public comments and discussion. Tom Drake, City of 
Red Wing engineer introduced Harold Henn to give the update from the airport proponents. Mr. Henn 
lives near the airport and is on the airport board. He addressed the unresolved issues from the hearing 
in July on a point-by point basis as follows: 
1. Roads: At October Town of Trenton meeting a request was made for improvements to 747th 

Street including a walking path. This has been taken under advisement to see if state funds wiii 
be available. Access to the Bay City treatment plant will be provided by the east extension of 
135th Avenue. Isabelle Township has requested that 135th Avenue be extended from 74ih St on 
the west to Hwy 35 on the east without a parallel bike path. 

2. Fences: Chain link fences will be erected around the light towers. There will be no fencing that 
will interface with residential properties as recommended by staff of Land Management. 

3. Noise: Problems will be handled on an individual basis by the Airport Manager as they have 
been in the past. Violators have been responsive to letters directing them to stop these activities 
and to operate their aircraft in a prudent and responsible manner. 

4. Tree removal and plans for tree screen will be submitted to the Department efLand Management 
by April 1, 1999 for approval. 

Mr. Henn introduced Ray Strege of S.E.H. who addressed specific components of the airport 
expansion including the lighting. He described various types of systems that guide aircraft saying the 
most efficient is the precision approach landing system. He said these are strobe lights that flash twice 
a second near the start of the runway and are activated by the pilot of the aircraft who usually turn 
them down or off once they locate the runway. If not shut off by the pilot, these lights would 
automatically shut off after 15 minutes. He said they would be placed on towers that are 20 feet high 
and trees could be used for screening nearby residences from these lights, but regulations prevent the 
trees from being any higher than the lights. Tom Drake said the FAA would not defer to the 
Department efLand Management in regard to removal of the lights once they are installed and found 
to be too intrusive to the surrounding neighbors. He said perhaps the lights could utilize a louvered 
system to direct the lights upward. Mr. Strege was questioned as to if the stobe lights must be used in 
conjunction with the other components of the system or ifthe other components could be used and not 
the strobe lights. He explained that the strobe lights give the airport greater visibility. When· 
questioned about some type of switch being installed so they couldn't be activated in good weather 
conditions, Rob Seifert, Airport Manager, said FAA regulations state they have to be controlled by the 
pilot 

Staff Report: 
Mark Schroeder said Mr. Henn had covered most ofthe points included in his staff report. He 
recommended approval ofthe application with the following conditions: 
1. The expansion shall comply with the application as submitted for a new 5000' runway with a 

strength of30,000 lbs., taxiway and apron system for new hangars, and expanded clear zones. 
Hangars shall not be used for non-airport related activities. 

2. Road access changes shall include: a) 730th St. shall be abandoned per Town oflsabelle 
standards, b) 74i11 St. shall be improved to standards specified by the Town ofTrenton, c) 135111 

Ave. shall be extended from 74i11 St. to State Hwy 35 per standards ofTowns ofTrenton and 
Isabelle, and d) access to Bay City Treatment Plant shall be provided to the satisfaction of the 
Village. 
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3. Security fencing shall not be placed along road rights-of-way or along residential property lines 

without plan approval by the Land Management Committee. 
4. The airport shall take action and document efforts to control unnecessary noise and flight 

operations, particularly those related to noncommercial use of the airport. 
5. Tree removal shall not exceed the areas shown on the application. Tree planting to screen 

residences along 135111 Avenue and 74i11 Street from airport operations shall be done according to 
a plan to be approved by the Land Mana,gement Committee. The plan shall be submitted by 
April 1, 1999. 

6. Landing strobe lights may be installed as part of the westerly approach provided they are shielded 
so that the lighting elements are not visible from rights-of-way and residences. The airport shall 
submit a vegetative screening plan to the Land Management committee for approval prior to 
installation of the lights. The plan shall show how screening will block views of the light towers 
from residences on 747th St. The Land Management Committee may direct the airport to remove 
the lights if their operation becomes a nuisance to surrounding properties. 

7. The airport shall obtain and be in compliance with necessary state WPDES permits for 
stormwater drainage. 

Concerning the strobe lights, M. Schroeder asked Mr. Drake if in the event the lights are found to be 
too intrusive to the surrounding residents, it would be possible to buy out those aggrieved by the lights 
and the property resold to someone who did not find them as intrusive. Discussion ensued regarding 
intensity ofthe strobe lights. 

Chairperson Kozak called for public comments: 

Conrad Funk, Isabelle Twp: Asked where lights will be on the east end ofthe runway. R. Seifert 
said they will be on the end of the extended runway. Funk expressed concerns about a decrease in 
property values and how noise problems would be addressed. Wondered how these problems will be 
handled once the expanded airport is operational. 

Kathy Martindale: Expressed concerned about lights as she has a 2 story home. Living in a higher 
house, she wasn't sure that the trees will shield her from the strobe lights. Asked if something can be 
gotten from airport in writing that they'll work with people. : 

Jim Taylor: Said he had listed his house and the realtor told him the price should be reduced by 
$5,000 because ofthe airport. Expressed concern about lights, wondered ifroad expansion would take 
up part of his property and asked if a study would be done regarding the increase of traffic on the road. 

Don Johnson, Chairman, Trenton Twp: Said there are 61 homes involved in Trenton township and 10 
in Isabelle Township. Studies indicate that at approximately 10 trips per household per day, that's 
700 trips/day not counting the church that is also in the area. Although Trenton would not be 
improving the road under normal conditions, they are requesting that it be improved and a walking 
path added due to the airport expansion. 

There were no further public comments. 

After lengthy discussion regarding several aspects ofthe proposed airport expansion including putting 
up one strobe light on a trial basis for 30 days to be activated in different types ofweather conditions 
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so airport neighbors could see first-hand how intrusive they would be. Rob Seifert said he would work 
out details of this with the FAA and that local residents could be notified as to when the testsing would 
be done. Bonding for the road improvements and as an option to regulate potential problems 
associated with the airport expansion was discussed. 

Jim Kleinhans said a resident from the area had called him voicing concern about the flight pattern. 
Harold Henn said there is no published traffic pattern but said one could be established to give local 
pilots guidance. Seifert said the flight pattern is the most advantageous as it is now. 

Motion by B. Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the conditional use permit for the expansion of the Red 
Wing airport with the following conditions: 
1. Including all recommended staff conditions listed above excluding #6, strobe lights; 
2. That road improvements be done as agreed on between Trenton and Isabelle Townships (list of 

what was agreed on between Isabelle Twp and City of Red Wing read by Chairperson Kozak and 
filed with the Red Wing Airport File in the Department of Land Management) and the City ofRed 
Wing with the addition that all road surfaces be 28 ft wide; 

3. That the strobe light be tested for 30 days and its operation be evaluated by the committee before 
approval for the strobe lights is given. 

Motion carried. 

Motion by Blaisdell/B. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
~--DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
COUNTY CLERK _PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

·*·FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 8th day ofDecember, 1998, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 11-17-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Holst Excavating Inc., for filling and grading 
in the shoreland area ofthe Primary Ag. District on a parcel located in the SW 114 ofthe 
SW V4 and theSE V4 ofthe SW 114, Section 21, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, Pierce 
County, Wisconsin, near the intersection ofCTH 0 and 480th Avenue. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to rezone a parcel ofland (20 acres) by Robert Sebion, from General Rural 
(GR) to Industrial (I) for the purpose of building and operating a machine shop and office. 
This parcel is located in the S 112 ofthe NW V4, Section 7 T27N, R16W, Gilman 

Township, along State Highway 63, Pierce County, Wisconsin. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action/approve Town of River Falls ordinances. 

Discuss/take action on parkland dedication, Trumpeter Valley Development. 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES-PIERCECOUNTYLANDMANAGEMENT .. ···.······~''&:c~/·f.~A'L'fL 
December 8, 1998-7:00 p.m. .. --~.--L'·--~~ 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth D -:·: ~_jJ2/qq 

1 

------------------~ 
Present: Bill Schroeder, Rita Kozak, George Petaja, Merlin Blaisdell, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Mark Schroeder, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00p.m. 

Next meeting dates: January 5 and 19, 1999 and February 9 and 24, 1999 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the minutes of 11-17-98. Motion carried. 

Surveyor Report: Bob Sheffers was present and said the highway projects they are working on are not quite 
finished. When questioned as to how this project is billed and paid, Bob said the Highway Department 
usually is billed by and pays the Surveyor who then deposits it back into the Surveyors budget in the 
Treasurers Office. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to approve the Surveyors Report as submitted. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit to Holst Excavating Inc., for filling and grading in the shoreland 
area ofthe Primary Ag. District on a parcel located in the SW 114 ofthe SW 114 and theSE 114 ofthe SW 114, 
Section 21, T26N, R 18W, Trim belle Township, Pierce County, WL near the intersection of CTH 0 and 480th 
Avenue: 
Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Chuck Dornak of Holst Excavating was present and explained 
the events leading up to this public hearing. The Department of Land Management was notified by the 
Department of Natural Resources in early 1998 of a shoreland zoning violation which was Holst moving 
overburden around prior to blasting at a quarry once operated by Pierce County, now owned by Holst. He 
said they have since seeded, put up silt fencing, replaced culverts and were mostly done with what was 
required. He said there is still some material to be moved and some seeding to be done but felt it would be 
done by the next day. 

Chairperson Kozak called for public comments with the following responding: 
Randy Dodge, Trimbelle Township: Said he lives next door and has never had any problems. Was 
wondering about a new entrance. 
Charles Nelson, Trimbelle Township: Was also wondering about a new entrance. Was informed a new 
quarry haul road will be onto County Road 0 between Mike Holst and Randy Dodge's dwellings. There 
were no further public comments. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



12-8-98 LMC- page 2 
Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report outlining what was being required of Holst, what had 
been done and what still remained to be done and recommended tabling until all the required reseeding and 
stabilization is complete, since it is an after-the-fact request. Ruemmele questioned Dornak about obtaining 
the after-the-fact permit from the DNR. Mr. Dornak said the DNR had requested more information and the 
narrative is not finished. Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to table approval for this after-the-fact conditional use 
permit until all of the restoration work is done. Mr. Dornak is to contact Jim Kleinhans when the work is 
complete. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to rezone a parcel efland (20 acres) by Robert Sebion. from General Rural (GR) to Industrial 
(I) for the purpose of building and operating a machine shop and office. This parcel is located in the S Y2 of 
the NW 1/4, Section 7. T27N. Rl6W. Gilman Township. along State Highway 63. Pierce County. Wisconsin: 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Robert Sebion was present saying he 
operates a machine shop in Prescott with his brother. His plan is to relocate his portion of the business to the 
parcel on Hwy 63, which is very close to where he lives. He also would like to have some space available on 
the site for his daughter to run her insurance business. He said he has spoken with REA and they will run 3-
phase power to the site and has had soil tests done for the septic. He had contacted adjacent landowners who 
had signed a statement in support of his rezone request (filed in property file). Ruemmele inquired as to the 
size/scope of his business as compared to what is operated in Prescott. Mr. Sebion said it would be about 
half the size with an 80 x 100 ft building having about 15 employees. All storage would be inside with 
trucks coming in 3-4 times/week to pick up and deliver materials etc. 

Chairperson Kozak called for public comments. 
Lome Hanson, Chairman, Gilman Town Board: Said 5 years ago when the township plan was being 
formulated they asked township residents how they wanted their land zoned He said the former zoning 
administrator said the map was not etched in stone and parcels could be considered later for a rezone, they 
chose the zoning as reflected by the map they turned in. Most of the township was zoned ag with general 
rural along highway corridors. The Gilman committee decided not to designate commercial/industrial 
because use later on wouldn't be known. They felt it would be best to deal with situations as they arose. 
The township supports this rezone because the parcel is 1,4 mile from 29 and 6 miles from the interstate. The 
land is currently in CRP but highly errodible. There will be no investment oftaxpayer money in the project 
so they felt it was good for the township. There were no other public comments. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans showed the Martell Township zoning map to clarify zoning districts. He 
reviewed the recommendations from his staff report, which concluded that the Land Management Committee 
not approve this rezone request for the following reasons: 
1. The industrial district is a very restrictive zone allowing land uses not compatible with surrounding land 
uses. 
2. The 20 acres is surrounded by agricultural zoning, not closely associated with or adjacent to other 
restrictive zones allowing more intense land uses (spot zoning). 
3. Approval of such a request promotes haphazard development not consistent with the county 
comprehensive land use plan. If Gilman and Martell Townships desired the HWY 63 corridor to be 
industrial or commercial, this should have been adopted in the county plan approved in 1996. 
4. Several Industrial and Light Industrial sites are available within the county. 

Kleinhans said that Mr. Sebion had originally requested a rezone to light industrial but what he wanted to do 
(metal fabrication) would only fit the industrial zoning district. Kleinhans said that a business office (for 
insurance) would not fit into the Industrial district. He said there was other properly zoned parcels in the 
county that Mr. Sebion should consider. 
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Lengthy discussion ensued regarding what the township saw as the boundaries ofthe industrial areas in the 
township, if Mr. Sebion would be encouraging other industrial applications on his site, and whether the 
township would support any industrial application that was proposed for the site. Mark Schroeder clarified 
that the definition for light industrial and industrial zoning. 

Ruemmele said the petition and unanimous support by adjacent landowners is for a well run industrial use, 
but creating the zone would also allow any industrial application, such as battery reclamation or a meat 
packing plant. He wondered if the adjacent neighbors understood that and asked ifthe rezone could be 
specified for only the type of use Mr. Sebion was proposing. Mark Schroeder said the committee could 
establish certain types of industrial uses for the site. Ruemmele felt that might be a compromise so the 
township could consider other rezone requests on a case-by case basis and the county could have more 
flexibility in controlling what takes place there. Ruemmele said the issue of an insurance office couldn't be 
considered with tonight's rezone as it doesn't fit the zoning district but perhaps an intermediate adjacent 
zone could work. 

It was the consensus of the committee that the township should discuss this issue further so township 
residents are made aware of what can take place in an industrial zone. Mr. Sebion said construction probably 
would not start until spring. Bill Schroeder said the township should also look at increasing the setback from 
state highways for this type of zoning district to allow for possible frontage roads in the future. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to rezone this 20 acre parcel in Gilman Township from Primary Ag to 
Industrial with the following conditions: 
I. The industrial use is limited to those of a machine shop use; 
2. Site plan review by Department ofLand Management staff including but not limited to setback, location 
on site, conditions that support activities currently being done by SOS in Prescott (machining, metal 
stamping). Motion carried. 

Chairperson Kozak announced that the River Falls Township agenda item will not be addressed this 
evemng. 

Discuss/take action on parkland dedication, Trumpeter Valley Development: 
Terry Pirius was present saying he obtained preliminary approval for the final lots of Trumpeter Valley in 
March and described conditions that had to be met to obtain final approval. He said the parkland dedication 
issue is the only condition left to meet. He said in his on-going discussions with Mark Schroeder there was a 
difference of opinion on what the ordinances said. He was here this evening to make a presentation of land 
across the valley from Trumpeter adjacent to the Peterson property. He said in discussions with his attorney, 
it was felt they were infringing on the rights of the property owners in the development by considering the 
previous land for dedication. He described the 52 acres he was proposing to dedicate which is highland, 
river bottoms, and trail land up to the Peterson development. He felt if the committee visited the site, they 
could see first-hand how valuable his proposal is. 

Ruemmele said Mr. Pirius was offering land for public use that had no access. 

Mark Schroeder gave a background of past happenings. He said parkland dedication was discussed from the 
beginning but was put off to help Mr. Pirius continue with development and the land originally discussed 
was bottomland, as outlined on a map presented at a Land Management Committee meeting. 



12-8-98 LMC- page 4 
Committee members voiced their concern with Mr. Pirius and his change of parkland dedication land. 
Ruemmele said the Land Management Committee had helped Mr. Pirius with his timetable by deferring 
parkland dedication until the end and now Mr. Pirius was offering completely different parcels for 
dedication. He questioned what use a public walking trail is if the public can't get to it. 

Mr. Pirius said he was told by others what to do. Mark Schroeder said Mr. Pirius was the vice-president of 
his development company, should the committee be talking to someone else? Schroeder asked if the original 
proposal would be coming back on the table or did Mr. Pirius want to go to court. Mr. Pirius felt it was 
highly unlikely the original proposal would be back on the table. Mark Schroeder suggested a closed session 
at the next meeting for consideration of legal action and/or negotiations regarding this parkland dedication. 

Motion by Petaja/B. Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

"''"ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 COUNTY CLERK, 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

'"''P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 5th day of January, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 12-8-98 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Continuation of public hearing for a conditional use permit to Holst Excavating Inc., for 
filling and grading in the shoreland area of the Primary Ag. District on a parcel located in 
the SW 1!4 ofthe SW 1!4 and theSE 1!4 ofthe SW 1!4, Section 21, T26N, R18W, town of 
Trimbelle, Pierce County, Wisconsin, near the intersection ofCTH 0 and 480th Avenue. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for 5 lot addition to the Maple Hill 
Subdivision located in theSE 1!4 ofthe NW 1!4 and the SW 1!4 ofthe NE 1!4, Section 21, 
T26N, Rl7W, town ofEllsworth, offHwy 10, Larry Murphy, surveyor for Jim Huppert 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat, Mike Tiry, 
agent, located in the SE 1!4 of the NW 1!4, the SW 1!4 of the NW 1!4, the NW 1!4 of the SW 
1!4, and the NE 1!4 of the SW 1!4, Section 7, T24N, R16W, town of Maiden Rock, off of 
125th A venue, Maiden Rock 

Discuss/take action/approve town of River Falls ordinances. 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI § 19.85(l)(e) which states: 
Deliberating or negotiating the purchase of public properties, the investing of public funds, 
or conducting other specified public business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons 
require a closed session, specifically: Consideration of acquisition of parklands in 
Trumpeter Valley Development, town of Oak Grove 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on acquisition of parkland in Trumpeter Valley Development, town of 
Oak Grove 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn~ . CUD W orkmg today for a better tomorrow 
,.,.,..,_. Printed on Recycled Paper 
""""""" 
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County BoarctRoom, Courthouse, Ellsworth - . , : :- ,c:_~_ ·-· · .. -·· ' -· -·-···-------...,. 
Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, Merlin Biaisdel~Je1i~J__.------
Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Holterman, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00 p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: January 19, 1999, February 9 and 24, 1999, and March 9 and 30, 1999 
Motion by B. Schroeder/Petaja to approve the minutes of the 12-8-98 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's report: Bob Sheffers was present saying there are 15 monuments left to set in Trimbelle Township 
and the supporting map shows where. He said he thought he was within his budget for the year. Motion by B. 
Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the surveyors' report. Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: There was a question on the bill from Bob Sheffers on bluftline surveys he was contracted 
with to do for the county. Jim Kleinhans felt the bill was too high for the work done and had talked to Mr. 
Sheffers about it who consequently reduced the hours worked in one area. Mr. Sheffers had inadvertently 
included time when their computers were down but felt he could defend the other costs. Kozak said an agenda 
item for the future would be some sort of policy regarding contracting for emergency survey work. Motion to 
approve vouchers including adjusted bill from Bob Sheffers by B. Schroeder/Petaja. Motion carried with 
Ruemmele voting nay. 

Continuation of public hearing for a conditional use permit to Holst Excavating Inc., for filling and grading in 
the shoreland area of the Primary Ag. District on a parcel located in the SW 114 of the SW 114 and theSE 114 of the 
SW 114, Section 21, T26N, R 18W, town of Trimbelle: 
Chuck Domack representing Holst Excavating was present saying that all of the things that had been specified 
be done for approval were done, including adding more erosion control blanket, adding more stakes to hold the 
mats down, adding bale checks, and removal of material from the floodplain area. Jim Kleinhans said 
everything had been done but he was concerned that with the erosion control being done so late in 1998, the site 
should be monitored throughout 1999 to make sure everything continues to remain stabilized. Kleinhans said 
Holst still has some issues to resolve with the DNR but recommended approval of the conditional use permit. 
Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to approve with the condition that all erosion control be maintained plus 
seeding be reestablished by June 30, 1999 in the event of any failure resulting from the late seeding completed 
in 1998 or from spring runoff in 1999. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for 5 lot addition to Maple Hill Subdivision located in the SE 
1;4 ofthe NW 1;4 and the SW 1;4 of the NE 114, Section 21, T26N, Rl7W, town ofEllsworth: 
Larry Murphy, representing Jim Huppert, was present saying everything required for preliminary plat approval 
had been done. He stated that unbeknownst to him, road construction was started prematurely, with about 250 

feet of road being installed. Co~n W8rft:\R~ft~cdio/%~d!at~b~e\llt'6\liJPtb\tcation ofMatt Bolterman. 
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Staff report: Matt Bolterman said the problem with the road being constructed prior to preliminary approval 
was that erosion control issues had not been addressed, although the site is fairly level and he felt the road was 
in the right spot. He said soil tests had been done showing all lots would support some type of absorption septic 
system. He recommended preliminary approval with the following conditions: 
1. Approval of covenants, if any, is required by Corporation CounseL 
2. Submit a state certified preliminary plat to the county for final approvaL 
3. Park fee in lieu of parkland dedication due for final approvaL 
Ruemmele suggested the covenants also contain information regarding agricultural practices taking place near 
the newly created lots. Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele to approve with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for Ned Hilleren subdivision plat located in theSE Y4 of the SW V4. 
the SW 1/4 ofthe NW 1/4, the NW Y4 ofthe SW Y4 and the NE Y4 of the SW Y4. Section 7. T24N. R16W. town of 
Maiden Rock: 
Ned Hilleren, Mike Tiry, and Steve Goff, and Dave Johnson were present regarding this agenda item. Mr. 
Hilleren said he had received a copy of the staff report and reviewed the items from it that he wanted to address, 
including condition #3 regarded no soil boring being done on lot 10, which would determine if it was buildable. 
After the borings were done, lot lines were changed which put the boring intended for lot 10 on lot 9. Anpther 
boring will be done within the boundaries oflot 10 and if it doesn't support a soil absorption septic system it 
will be combined with lot 9 or become an outlot. He said he had put language in his covenants regarding 20% 
slopes. Regarding condition #7 that the well and cistern on lot 9 be sealed and backfilled, he said the cistern 
will be filled suggested the well be temporarily capped so the future buyer has the option of either upgrading 
and using it or closing it permanently. He felt other than those issues, requirements had been met for 
preliminary approval. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman said the upper lots (1-8) comply with ordinance requirements. He said he had 
received correspondence from Isabelle and Maiden Rock Townships and they would like the issue of erosion 
control in the ditches of the upgraded road addressed to their satisfaction. Bolterman said he had talked with 
Land Conservation and they didn't feel the dam was necessary for runoff control and was wondering where the 
material to construct it was going to be obtained. Hilleren said there had been a pond there in the past and he 
wanted to construct one for wildlife habitat. Engineer Mike Tiry said the material to construct it would be the 
balance of excavation fill from on site. Hilleren said it will cost about $25,000 for the pond. He said the 
development was costing more than anticipated and he would like to wait to see ifthere was money available in 
the spring to construct the pond. Questions arose as to whether the pond design/approval would need to come 
before the committee at a later date. It was determined that if it was all one lot and there were no drainage 
easements on other lots, it would not come back for committee approval. 

Lots 9 and 10, which have access from Hwy 35 have several problems, as there is right-of-way and scenic 
easement issues to deal with. Bolterman said he didn't think there was enough room for a building site on lot 
10. He said preplanning of lots 9 and 10 prior to final approval would verify ifthere was or not. Kleinhans said 
the DOT had contacted him and was concerned about visibility on entering Hwy 35 from lots 9 and 10. DOT 
has several driveway design requirements. Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to grant preliminary approval of the 
Tranquility Bay subdivision with the following conditions: 

I. Approval of covenants is required by Corporation CounseL 
2. Applicant must meet all conditions required by the WI DOT for access onto Hwy 35 and all scenic 

easement requirements. 
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3. Preplanned building site approval and driveway access on lots 9 and I 0 be required before final 

approval. 
4. The well on lot 9 be temporarily capped according to NR 812.26( 4) and the cistern be filled. 
5. Erosion control bond be submitted before any land disturbance takes place on the site and ditch erosion 

control be approved by Isabelle and Maiden Rock Townships. 
6. Restrict building on slopes greater than 20% and restrict clear cutting of foliage on slopes greater than 

20% to reduce erosion on lots 9 and 10. 
7. Submit Notice oflntent (NOI) and WPDES application, for water runoff controls to DNR. 
8. Park fee in lieu of parkland dedication due for final approval. 
Motion carried. 

Motion to convene into closed session by Ruemmele/Petaja with all committee members present voting aye 
specifically to consider acquisition ofparklands in Trumpeter Valley Development, Town of Oak Grove. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/B. Schroeder to reconvene into open session. Motion carried. Motion by Ruemmele/B. 
Schroeder to reject the parkland dedication offer made by Terry Pirius on 12-8-98 as it is not suitable regarding 
the access, the recreational uses available, and due to a lack of variety of landscape desired for a park. Motion 
carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to require that within 30 days of 1-5-99, the applicant, Terry Pirius, submit a 
suitable plan that meets the requirements ofthe ordinance in which at least 10% ofthe total project (or 
approximately 70 acres) be contributed; that the plan be generally as specified in the tentative agreement of 
July 3, 1998's meeting (filed with minutes), and include items 1-7 that were specified in that agreement, with 
the addition that there be a 20 foot access path located adjacent to lot 103 and that a 1 acre parking area be 
provided, located along 11 OOth Street. Motion carried. 

Mr. Pirius wondered if any committee members had looked at the piece ofland proposed at the 12-8-98 Land 
Management Committee meeting. Ruemmele affirmed some had. Robert Mudge, Mr. Pirius's attorney, 
addressed the committee saying Mr. Pirius is trying to come up with a reasonable settlement with the county. 
Mudge felt that on the 84 lots, there is only a park fee and no option for parkland dedication. Because of an 
ordinance change there may be for the remaining lots. He said they are trying to settle this with 50 acres as part 
of a park. He said there will not be a 70 acre park down the middle of the development without going to court 
which would result in a multi-million dollar lawsuit. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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-PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

·····ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

·"D.O. BOX 647 
~LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 19th day of January, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-5-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on WI Land Information Grant 

Discuss/take action on 3 lot CSM for Gene and Andrea Benck, Jim Weber, surveyor, 
located in the NW 14 ofthe ofthe SW 14, Section 7, T25N, Rl9W, Diamond Bluff 
Township, off of 970th Street, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on 2 lot CSM in which a rule exception is needed for lack of road 
frontage, for Lois Remmers, Bradley Canaday Surveying, located in the SE 14 of the NE 
114 and the NE 14 of theSE 14, Section 3, T27N, Rl8W, River Falls Township, off of 
State Road 29, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on 3 lot CSM for WiffFarms, Inc., Laurence Murphy, surveyor, 
located in the NW 14 of the NW 14, Section 10, T27N, Rl7W, Martell Township, off of 
5901h Street, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action/approve town of River Falls ordinances. 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper ' 



~PIERC'E COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

~~~P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

WNUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
January 19, 1999- 7:30p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of the 12-5-98 committee meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on WI Land Information Grant: 
The committee read the written staff report from Rand Kluegel outlining the use planned for the $4,820 grant 
application to the WI Land Information Board. Planned use is purchasing some computer equipment, funding 
for development/compilation of scripts to link the Treasurers dbfbased GCS software and the Register of 
Deeds td.ffiles. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the grant application for the outlined use planned. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on 2 lot CSM for Gene and Andrea Benck. Jim Weber. surveyor. located in the NW V4 of 
the SW 1/4, Section 7. T25N. Rl9W. Diamond Bluff Township. off of970th Street, Pierce County: 
Gene Benck was present explaining they had purchased a 15+ acre parcel efland and wanted the option of 
selling off a portion of it. Staff Report: Matt Bolterman reviewed the facts bearing on this request and the map 
of the proposed land division. This request needed committee approval because this will be the third and forth 
lot created in the past 5 years on the original 47 acre parcel developed by Hobby Farms in 1997. He 
recommended the Land Management Committee grant preliminary approval for the 2 lot CSM with the 
condition that a shared driveway onto 970th Street for the two lots be required, which is also what Diamond 
Bluff Township endorsed, as there were three other driveways within 500 feet of the proposed land division. 
Motion by Schroeder/Blaisde,ll to~pprove this land division with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

' ; 
\ ' 

Discuss/takeactionon 2 lot CSM in irhich a rule exception is needed for lack of road frontage, for Lois 
Remmers. located in theSE V4 of the NE 1/4 and the NE 1/4 of theSE 1/4. Section 3. T27N. R18W. River Falls 

~ ' ... • f 

Town~hip. off ofState Road~29. Pierde County: 
Lois Remmers was present and explained her proposal to split her 11.5 parcel with a house on it. A rule 
exception isneeded·for+ackofrbad. ftontage on State Hwy 29 as required by the Pierce County Subdivision 
Ordinanee. She showedthe 6onfigur~tion of the proposed land division, where the soil test had been done, and 
the optionsshe"\vas-considerlng·.···she said River Falls Township had approved the different options, of which 
she could choose one. StaffReport: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report including the background and 
facts bearing on this request. He said a soil test had been done on proposal 2 showing soils suitable for a 
conventional septic system. He said that proposal 2 met the terms of the Subdivision Ordinance and proposal 1 
didn't as it did not have road fr~ag nd *8~¥n~l&cfa~uJgl~CbuJfte¥ItJi~%~iJ6WL Ms. Remmer didn't know at 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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this time which proposal they would choose to pursue. Bolterman said he didn't support proposal 1 that required 
a rule exception as the house would then be built on a slope close to 30%. Louie Campbell ofRiver Falls 
Township said all three house locations had been approved by River Falls Township as they were class 4 soils 
and met the terms of the River Falls Zoning Ordinance. Lengthy discussion ensued concerning the options. 
Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to grant a rule exception allowing access by easement to proposal one only if a 
soil test showed suitability for a soil absorption septic system. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on a one lot CSM for WiffFarms, Inc., Laurence Murphy, surveyor, located in the NW V4 of 
the NW K Section 10, T27N, R17W, Martell Township, off of 590th Street, Pierce County: 
Larry Murphy was present saying this was the 3rd lot in the last 6 months from the same parcel, which then 
requires committee approval. He felt that all requirements had been met for approval. Staff report: Matt 
Bolterman reviewed his written report stating Martell Township had approved driveway access onto 590th Street 
and a soil test has been done on the lot which indicates soils suitable for an at-grade septic system. The 
property is zoned Primary Ag. (2 lots per 40 acres) which allows for this land division. Motion by 
Blaisdell/Schroeder to approve the one lot CSM for WiffFarms. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action /approve town of River Falls ordinances: 
Louie Campbell was present and briefly explained their Clean Fill Ordinance and statutory requirements for its 
proper adoption, which included approval by the Land Management Committee and the County Bop.rd. He said 
he felt comfortable with what was being proposed by the township. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve 
the town of River Falls ordinance and pass on to the County Board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Chairperson Kozak asked the members of the Land Management Committee to fill out the DNR surveys that 
had been placed in their folders. 

Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

FEB 1 7 1999 

Signature :5)~~· 
f I v J 



ATTENDANCESIGNINSHEET 
MEETING AND DATE. __ _:_/_-_/_· _9_-_9__£_? _ ___:_L-=-.:.}---L1_~.:::==:=-----
NAME & ADDRESS 

6. ------------------------------------------------------
7. ____________________________________________________ __ 

8. ____________________________________________________ __ 

9. -----------------------------------------------------
10. --------------------------------------------------
11. __________________________________________________ ___ 

12. ---------------------------------------------------
13. __________________________________________________ _ 

14. __________________________________________________ ___ 

15. ---------------------------------------------------
16. __________________________________________________ _ 

17. -----------------------------------------------------
18. 

----------------------------------------------~---

19. __________________________________________________ ___ 

20. ---------------------------------------------------
21. ---------------------------------------------------
22. ---------------------------------------------------
23. ---------------------------------------------------
24. 

--------------------------~-----------------------



LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING AGENDA 
Monday, January 25, 1999-9:15 a.m. 

County Board Room 

Committee will convene for the purpose of continuing interviews for the position of Land 

Management Administrator 

Make Land Management Administrator candidate and salary recommendation 

Adjourn 

1/15 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 9th day ofFebruary, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 1-19-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit renewal for Greg Bisel for non-mettalic 
mineral extraction (limestone quarry) located in theN Y2 of the NW V4, Section 5, Salem 
Township, specifically Salem Limestone, W4420 US Hwy 10 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit renewal for Monarch Paving for a 
temporary hot mix asphalt plant located in the NW \14 of Section 34 (Holst gravel pit), 
Trenton Township 

Concept approval for a River Ridge II subdivision plat (28 lots), Dave Peters, Edina 
Realty, for J. B. & D. Inc. and Assoc., located in the NW \14 and the NE \14 ofthe NW \14, 
and part ofGovernment Lots 1 and 2, Section 3, Trenton Township offofCTHK, Hager 
City 

Concept approval for South Park subdivision plat (7 lots), Larry Murphy, located in the 
SE \14 of the NE \14 and the SW \14 of the NE \14, Section 17, River Falls Township, off of 
7701

h A venue, River Falls 

Discuss/take action on Department of Land Management staff position for county 
surveyor in accordance with Resolution 95-16 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES - Land Management Committee Meeting 
February 9, 1999-7:00 P.M. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele, and Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:02 by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next Meeting Dates: 
February 24, 1999; March 9 and 30, 1999; April 6 and 27, 1999 

Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to approve the minutes of 1-19-99. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. Motion by Schroeder to approve the Surveyors 
Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Discus/take action on conditional use permit renewal for Greg Bisel for non-metallic mineral extraction 
(limestone quarry) located in the NI/2 ofthe NW 1;4, Section 5, Salem Township, specifically Salem 
Limestone, W4420 US Hwy 10: 
Mr. Bisel was present saying the quarry was being operated the same as in the past and that the County 
Highway Department was currently getting materials from this quarry. He was expecting they would take 
about 20,000 cubic yards. Jim Kleinhans confirmed that the quarry was being used as in the past and no 
complaints had been received regarding its operation. He recommended renewal approval with the same 
conditions as the original approval. Motion to approve the renewal of the conditional use permit for a 
limestone quarry with staff conditions for two years by Schroeder/Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on conditional use permit renewal for Monarch Paving for a temporary hot mix asphalt 
plant located in the NW J;4 of Section 34 (Holst gravel pit), Trenton Township: 
Neil Bakke present saying they have 6 years left on the lease ofthis site. He said they sell material to 
townships and private individuals. He was requesting renewal of this permit D r a onger ~ time; 
possibly until the end of their lease. County Clerk's Office 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said improvements have been made to the haul road, electricity has been put in 
so generators would not have to be used, and plant operating parameters for stack emissions plus WPDES 
permit approvals are on file. He said he would support a longer permit renewal period, perhaps three years, 
as Monarch has made a commitment and no complaints have been received about the operation of this hot
mix plant. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve renewal of this conditional use permit for three 
years, observing original conditions, and continuation ofthe performance bond. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for River Ridge II subdivision plat (28 lots), Dave Peters for J.B. 
and D. Inc. and Associates, located in the NW ~and the NE ~of the NW ~.and part of Government Lots 1 
and 2, Section 3, Trenton Township off ofCTH K Hager City: 
Dave Peters was present explaining River Ridge II has nothing to do with the original River Ridge 
Subdivision. He said they had met with the county highway department regarding access onto CTH K, and 
had complied with an easement on parcel 58 regarding future access. He said there is no river frontage on 
these lots, the Trenton town board had seen these plans and had no objections to the subdivision layout. 

Staff Report: Matt Bolterman said the original River Ridge Subdivision had been platted in 1976 with 30 
lots. Lots 33 and 34 were dedicated to the town for park use but were never developed by the township. 
Since the town never acted 9n these lots, they reverted back to the original owner who in tum sold them, 
along with the adjoining land, which became this proposed subdivision. Bolterman said soil tests showed 
conventional septic could be installed, steep slopes are not a problem and the land is zoned RR20 which is 
the correct zoning for the size of lots proposed. He said that the easement on the most southerly lot had only 
been proposed for five years and felt good planning and access to 830th Street should dictate it be a 
permanent easement with no expiration. Bolterman said a letter from Trenton Township indicated they are 
not opposed to this proposed subdivision. He recommended concept approval with the following conditions: 
1. Park fee be accepted in lieu of parkland dedication. 
2. Future roadway easement should run indefinitely to ensure properly planned road layout to 

neighboring property. 
3. Utility easements be provided along all lot lines. These easements must be at least 20 feet wide 

centered on all rear and other lot lines. 
4. Renumber lots so they run sequentially with River Ridge 1 or start numbering at 1. 
5. Due to drainage concerns, lot 35 should be preplanned. 

General discussion concerning the subdivision ensued with questions to Mr. Peters from the committee and 
adjacent neighbors. Motion by Ruemmele/Biaisdell to grant concept approval with staff conditions listed 
above. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for South Park subdivision plat (7 lots), Larry Murphy, located in 
theSE~ of the NE 114 and the SW ~of the NE 114, Section 17, River Falls Township, off of770th Avenue, 
River Falls: 
Larry Murphy was present saying this proposed subdivision had been seen by the committee before. He said 
the project had been caught-up in changes in the zoning and subdivision ordinance. He showed the map with 
the proposed lots. He said the current problem is that the county subdivision ordinance doesn't allow dead
end roads and the River Falls Township zoning ordinance doesn't allow him to build a road on anything but 
Class 4 farmland. The land at the top is 5 acres of what the township sees as class 1-3 farmland. He felt he 



was caught in the middle between the township and county requirements. Louie Campbell, chairman of the 
River Falls Town Board was present and discussed the township position. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman gave a history of the development and the problem with the current proposal. 
He recommended the committee deny concept plat for the 7 additional lots in South Park until the applicant 
presents alternative plans, which conform to the Pierce County subdivision Ordinance in regards to dead end 
streets for private roads. Bill Schroeder expressed concern at the small size ofthe light industrial lots. 
Discussion considering options that could meet both the township and county requirements were discussed. 
Larry Murphy felt that since this was just concept approval, changes could be made prior to preliminary 
approval. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to deny concept plat approval until a plan on paper is presented 
that meets the Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management staff position for county surveyor in accordance 
with Resolution 95.16: 
Jim Kleinhans reviewed resolution 95.16 adopted on July 25, 1995 and reviewed his written report. He said 
there was concern that a large number of tie sheets had not been recorded and felt that the county had paid 
for a service that had not been completed. Bob Sheffers was present and agreed that his firm had fallen 
behind in getting the tie sheets recorded, although he disputed the number, but they would be done in a more 
timely manner in the future. Ruemmele question Sheffers regarding the tie sheet finalization process and the 
time frame to get the work completed. Sheffers felt the finalization of the outstanding tie sheets could be 
completed in a month. He said one of three WP A survey books was missing. Discussion took place 
regarding the fact that no work had taken place on GPS when money had been budgeted for it for a few 
years. Kozak said the committee is looking at options concerning the county survey work getting done. 
Sheffers said he would have figures regarding GPS equipment purchase available whenever the committee 
wanted them. Kozak said the surveyors position will be discussed again by the committee in the near future. 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 24th day ofFebruary, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

REVISED AGENDA 

Call to Order 
Next Meeting Dates 
Approve minutes of 2-9-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on approval ofFarmland Preservation Agreement for John and Hazel 
Nelson, for parcels located in Sections 25, 26, 28, and 36, Trimbelle Township 

Discuss/take action on rule exception regarding lack of minimum lot width at the building 
line and lack of minimum frontage abutting a road for Tom and Leslie Kramolis, located in 
the NW 1;4 of the NW Y4, the NE 1;4 of the NW V4, the SW 1;4 ofthe NW V4, and theSE 1;4 

of the NW Y4 of Section 13, T27N, Rl9W, Town ofRiver Falls 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for South Park subdivision plat (7 lots), Larry 
Murphy, located in theSE 1;4 ofthe NE V4 and the SW 114 ofthe NE l/4, Section 17, River 
Falls Township, off of770th Avenue, River Falls 

Discuss/take action on correcting minutes of9-23-98 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major certified survey map development, Phase 
IV ( 41 lots), Trumpeter Valley Development, located in Sections 28 and 3 3, Oak Grove 
Township 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85 (I)(g) which states: 
Conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written 
advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation which is or 
is likely to become involved: Specifically potential litigation regarding possible violations 
of Title I 7 by Trumpeter Valley Development 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on possible violation of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better to 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

FEB 1 7 1999 
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LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE- MINUTES 
February 24, 1999-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Merlin Blaisdell, George Petaja, William Schroeder, Rich Ruemmele 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Mark Schroeder, Bev Bierbrauer 

Meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: March 9 and 30, 1999; April 6 and 27, 1999; May 12 and 25, 1999. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Biaisdell to approve the minutes of2-9-99. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Farmland Preservation Agreement for John and Hazel Nelson, for parcels 
located in Sections 25, 26, 28, and 36, Trimbelle Township, and Sections 30 and 31, Ellsworth Township: 
Jim Kleinhans said the Nelsons had their farm in the program in the past and that it meets all requirements for 
Farmland Preservation. He recommended approval. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the Farmland 
Preservation Agreement for the specified parcels for John and Hazel Nelson and send it on to the County Board 
recommending their approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on rule exception regarding lack of minimum lot width at the building line and lack of 
minimum frontage abutting a road for Tom and Leslie Kramolis, located in the NW 114 of the NW 114, the NE 114 
ofthe NW1A the SW 114 ofthe NW 114, and theSE 114 ofthe NW 114 of Section 13, T27N, R19W, Town ofRiver 
Falls: 
Tom and Leslie Kramolis were present and distributed and reviewed a written copy of the process and timeline 
in the chain of events that led up to their requesting this rule exception (copy filed with minutes). They want to 
split their current approximately 5.5 acre parcel into two lots, build a new house on the back lot, and sell the 
front lot that contains their current home. Staff report: Matt Bolterman distributed a revised staff report (filed 
with minutes). He reviewed it saying the location of this property is on CTH FF and lies in the River Falls 
Extra-territorial Zone. He said the Pierce County Subdivision Ordinance requires 66 feet of road frontage and 
100 feet of lot width at the building setback line. Since this property lies on a Co Hwy., the building setback 
line would be 100 feet from the centerline ofFF. He said that staff has informed the applicant that they would 
support a rule exception to 66 feet at the setback line as this property is located within the River Falls ETZ. He 
said the applicant cannot meet a rule ~xception of 66 feet due to a River Falls setback requirement with an 
existing g~rage on lot 4. The applicant.ha~ gone to River Falls Township for a variance to reduce the setback 
for the garage, but River Falls Township 7enied the variance. Now the applicant has brought in a proposal for a 
county rule exception to 63.87 feet to satisfy a township setback requirement. His recommendation was that the 
Land Management Committee approve a/rule exception for a 66 foot wide corridor on lot 3. Lengthy 
discussion ensued regard!f!g_~h-~._chain ofJevents and the proposal, with Louie Campbell saying River Falls had 
denied a setback varianc~ forth gar 0 ibecause a precedent waulrl betset. It was suggested that possible · . . .. - . · · CUD .' w?rKmg .,oaay tor a net'ter omorrow 

· ~- 1 Pnnted on Recycled Paper 
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solutions could be moving the garage, or moving the access to the south side of the lot where there was more 
room. Rita Kozak said the ramifications from making a rule exception in this case would be far-reaching for the 
entire county when the issue is a town setback requirement. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to approve the rule 
exception regarding the width at the setback line from 100 ft. to 66 ft. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for South Park subdivision plat (7 lots). Larry Murphy. located in the 
SE 1/4 of the NE 1/4 and the SW 1/4 of the NE 1/4. Section 17. River Falls Township. off of770ili Avenue, River 
Falls: 
Larry Murphy was present saying a 50 ft. cul-de-sac had been added to the south side of the road at the top of 
the hill. Staff report: Matt Bolterman said with the addition of the cul-de-sac this concept met all requirements 
for concept approval, which is what he was recommending. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant concept 
approval for the South Park subdivision. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on correcting minutes of9-23-98: 
Jim Kleinhans said he had listened to the tape of the 9-23-98 Land Management Committee meeting and the 
minutes did not accurately reflect what Audrey Halverson had said. Audrey didn't support GRas stated, she 
questioned what the density of the GR district was. Mark Schroeder answered that General Rural is 4 per 40, 
average of 10 acre lots. Audrey pointed out that an area in all 5 acre lots with a few smaller, has been zoned 
General Rural so that it can have an airport. She thought what the county wanted should be adhered to, that 
being that 5 acre areas are not large enough to have an airport and also that the area is surrounded by even 
smaller lots. Motion by Petaja/Blaisdell to amend the minutes to read as such. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval of a major certified survey map development, Phase IV ( 41 lots), 
Trumpeter Valley Development, located in Sections 28 and 33. Oak Grove Township: 
Terry Pirius was present and introduced his attorney, John Kassner from Madison. Kassner reviewed the letter 
he had submitted to the Pierce County Clerk and the Pierce County Department of Land Management and 
Records in regard to Trumpeter Valley Development. He reiterated that his position was that the CSM's should 
be approved at this time. Mark Schroeder said Mr. Kassners letter had been forwarded to Bill Thiel who said he 
didn't feel there was anything preventing the committee from taking action on final approval or denial tonight. 
Jim Kleinhans recommended denial of final approval as conditions specified from March, 1998 had not been 
met. Mark Schroeder said in January the committee had given Terry Pirius 30 days to dedicate land as offered 
earlier. The February 5111 deadline had come and gone without the submittal of that information. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Petaja to deny final approval for Phase IV of Trumpeter Valley Development as conditions of 
approval have not been met at this time. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to convene into closed session with all committee members voting aye. 
Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Blaisdell to reconvene into open session, with all members voting affirmative. Motion 
carried. Chairperson Kozak said no action would be taken concerning Trumpeter Valley Development at this 
time. -

I File Copy . 
County Clerk's OffiCe_.. Motion by Ruemmele/Petaja to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
·~DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

, ... FAX (715) 273-6864 . 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 ~·::···~'·\. 

P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

COUNTY CLERK 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 9th day of March, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of2-24-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors report 
Approve vouchers 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85 (1)(g) which states: 
Conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written 
advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation which is or 
is likely to become involved: Specifically potential litigation regarding possible violations 
of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development. 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on possible violation of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

MAR 3 1999 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
-DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

,~~FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 COUNTY CLERK 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 30th day of March, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in 
the County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of2-24-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on approval ofFarmland Preservation Agreement for G. Russel and 
Sally Grape for parcels located in Section 35, Gilman Township. 

Public hearing for a conditional use permit request for filling, grading and excavating 
which exceed 2,000 sq. ft. on slopes ofless than 12 percent in the shoreland area and 
floodplain, by Roger Nelson on a parcel efland located in the SW 114 of the NE 114, Sec. 
21, T25N, R16W, Salem Township, offofCTH A, Maiden Rock, Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing for a rezone request from Primary Agriculture (P A) to Ag. Residential 
(AR), by Mark Kinneman for a parcel efland (17 acres) located in theSE Y4 of the SW 114, 
Sec. 31, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, offofCTH 00 and 410th Avenue, Hager 
City, Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on rezone 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for South Park subdivision plat (7 lots), Larry 
Murphy, located in theSE 114 ofthe NE 114 and the SW 114 ofthe NE 114, Section 17, River 
Falls Township, off of770th Avenue, River Falls, Pierce County. 

Discuss/take action on Department efLand Management Annual Report 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI § 19.85 (1)(g) which· states: 
Conferring with legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written 
advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation which is or 
is likely to become involved: Specifically potential litigation regarding possible violations 
ofTitle 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development. 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on possible violation of Title 17 by ' rump1!er \FH.mvelo,pment 
ounty I rk's Offic 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

~ Working today for a better tomorro 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 .,1 

COUNTY CLERK PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
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,,,ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 ~···'If 
'MINUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
March 30, 1999- 7:00p.m. / .: ; · · '-· '~ BY· ,,,,,,,..,y1.,!,)'1 • tit' 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth .. . ,::,./ _ ,!!..___., -;:::.:-: 

s,:(J,a,;;;·e_j;LtJ.-, ls:2:.. '~ _:__ 
Present: Rich Ruemmele Bill Schroeder Merlin Blaisdell D~b £/-/ (~ / qc;· 0 

Others: Will Kline, Jim Kleinhans, Matt Holterman, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

::. ... 

In the absence of Chairperson Kozak, the meeting was called to order by Vice-chair Ruemmele at 7:08p.m. 

Next Meeting Dates: April6 and 27, 1999 and May 12 and 26, 1999 (NOTE: This is a change from the 
previously set date ofMay 25) 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of the 3-24-99 meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval of Farmland Preservation Agreement for G. Russel and Sally Grape for parcels 
located in Section 35, Gilman Township: 
Jim Kleinhans said this application will be considered by Land Conservation at their April meeting. He said it 
is operated according to an approved conservation plan, zoned primary ag, and the majority of the soils are 
considered prime ag soils. He recommended the committee approve this 10 year agreement and send it on to 
the County Board recommending they approve it. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve and send on 
recommending County Board approval. Motion carried. 

(f-.v-'-\S 
Public hearing for a conditional use permit request for filling, grading and excavating whic~f.OOO square feet 
on slopes ofless than 12 percent in the shoreland area and floodplain, by Roger Nelson on a parcel ofland 
located in the SW V4 of the NE V4, Sec. 21 T25N, R16W, .Salem Township. off ofCTH A Maiden Rock, Pierce 
County: 
Ruemmele read the hearing notice as published. Roger Nelson was present and explained his request saying 
Cedar Corporation did an engineering study on his site. He said the old farmsite is located in the floodplain and 
shoreland area and he wants to tear down the house, and either raise or move the shed. For the time being he 
planned on keeping the barn. He also wanted to do some filling to bring the building site elevation one food 
above the floodplain level site. The fill would come from on-site creating a pond in the process. 

Ruemmele opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 
Jerome Kane, Salem Township: Asked how deep the pond would be and its distance from the house to the 
pond? Said the fire department uses the well as a fill tank and had redone the hydrant. Asked ifNelson was 
going to continue to let the fire department use the well. Mr. Nelson said the pond would be approximately 10 
feet deep with a length of approximately 200 feet and width of approximately 60 feet. He thought it would be 
about 60 feet from the house to the pond and about 200 feet from the pond to CTH A. He said the fire 
department could continue to use the well and he thought he would continue to use it although some additional 
casing would be required. There were no other public comments. 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper 



3-30-99 LMC- page 2 
Staff Report: 
Kleinhans reviewed his written report saying a hydraulic study had been done by Cedar Corp., and that Gary 
Lepak of the DNR had reviewed the study and signed off on it. Kleinhans said the future septic area is out of 
the floodplain. He recommended approval of this conditional use permit with the following conditions: 
1. Landfill or properly dispose of the abandoned house. 
2. Relocate the shed on this property in compliance or remove it. 
3. The disturbance created by the excavation and filling be seeded and mulched within one week after final 

grades are established. This includes stabilization along the pond perimeter. 
4. Any fill placed along CTH A right of way blend into the existing drainage ditches. 
5. Raise the well casing cap above the floodplain elevation. 
6. Staff issue a certificate of compliance after filling to verify final elevations. 
7. FEMA issue a letter of map amendment prior to any residential development on this site. 
Kleinhans said that condition 7 could be modified so Mr. Nelson only apply to FEMA once for a letter of map 
amendment rather than once prior to residential construction which FEMA would consider conditional, and 
once after residential construction started, which FEMA would see as final. This would save Mr. Nelson some 
fees to FEMA. Discussion ensued. Motion by Schroeder/Blai sdell to approve this conditional use permit with 
staff conditions, including condition 7 be at the option of the applicant. Motion carried. 

Public hearing for a rezone request from Primary Agriculture (P A) to Ag. Residential (AR) by Mark Kinneman 
for a parcel ofland (17 acres) located in theSE V4 ofthe SW ~4, Sec. 31, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, off 
ofCTH 00 and 410th Avenue, Hager City, Pierce County: 
The hearing notice was read as published. Mark Kinneman was present and reviewed his application saying he 
owns 17 acres and wishes to split off2 acres so his brother can build a house. He had a soil test on the parcel 
done in 1994 and then purchased it from his father in 1995. In the process of the township changing zoning 
districts, this parcel was zoned Primary Ag and in order to sell 2 acres, would require a zoning district with a 
greater density. 

Ruemmele opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 
Jim Harris, Trimbelle Town Chairman: Said the town board had voted unanimously to support Mr. Kinneman' s 
rezone request. He said many small tracts in Trimbelle have been zoned Primary Ag and the township is 
working on changing them to Ag Residential. 
Rod Kinneman, Trimbelle Township: Borders Mark on three sides and has no objections to the rezone. 
Jerome Kane, Salem Township: Questioned how rezones are handled if there are objections. Ruemmele said 
they are considered on a case by case basis with a hearing held so comments could be considered. There were 
no more public comments 

Staff Report: 
Matt Bolterman showed a zoning map ofTrimbelle Township that showed several different zoning districts. He 
said Mr. Kinneman' s parcel is currently zoned primary agriculture which has a 20 acre average lot size which 
would not allow him to divide it. In the Ag/Residential zone just requires a 1 acre minimum lot size. He said 
the soil test done shows a conventional septic system could be installed. He also said there are other new 
houses in this area on 410th Avenue. He recommended this rezone request be sent on to the County Board with 
the recommendation they approve it. Jim Harris said Trimbelle Township encourages a 2 acre minimum lot 
size, but 1 acre is required. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to send this rezone request on to the County Board 
recommending they approve it. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for South Park subdivision plat (7lots), Larry Murphy. located in 
theSE V4 of the NE V4 and the SW V4 of the NE K Section 17, River Falls Township, off of770th Avenue, River 
Falls, Pierce County: 



3-30-99 LMC- page 3 
Larry Murphy was present and reviewed his proposaL He asked if money in an escrow account could be used 
instead of the erosion control bond suggested in Matt Holterman's staff report. 
Staff Report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report stating all the requirements had been met for 
preliminary approval. He recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. Submit a state certified preliminary plat to the county for final approval. 
2. A park fee be submitted in lieu of parkland dedication. 
3. An erosion control bond be submitted before any further land disturbance takes place on-site. 
4. Assign street names that are in accordance with the uniform address numbering system. 

Bolterman explained that regarding the erosion control bond, it was a condition of the original concept approval 
when this was a 4-lot CSM. It was never submitted, although that fact was not caught until just recently. 
Bolterman felt that some safety-net should be in place in the event this development fails. He said that 
condition number 4 had been met in that the street was numbered (902nd Street). Mr. Murphy said the roads are 
in and everything is stable. Discussion ensued on the calculation of the park fees. Motion by 
Schroeder /Blaisdell that preliminary approval be granted with staff conditions except that money in escrow 
(amount to be agreed on by staff and Larry Murphy) be substituted for the erosion control bond, and that the 
park fee be worked out with staff Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management Annual Report: 
Will Kline reviewed the written annual report and discussion ensued regarding how the increase in permit fees 
related to the total department budget. Motion by Schroeder!Blaisdell to approve the annual report with 
supplemental information added regarding fees/department budget. Motion carried. 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI § 19.85 ( l)(g) which states: Conferring with legal counsel 
for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice concerning strategy to be adopted by the 
body with respect to litigation which is or is likely to become mvolved: Specifically potential litigation 
regarding possible violations of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development: 
Motion by Schraeder/Blaisdell to convene into closed session with the members present voting as follows: 
Schroeder- aye; Blaisdell - aye; Ruemmele- aye. Motion carried. 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to reconvene into open session with all members voting aye. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on possible violation of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development: 
Motion by Blaisdell/Schraeder to table this agenda item. Mot1on carried. 

Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

COUNTY CLERK PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
''"¥AX (715) 273-6864 •I 

t>.O. BOX 647 ' J 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 6th day of April, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of3-30-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Terry Peterson, WI DOT, to discuss Highways 10 and 63 access plan 
Discuss/take action on Highways 10 and 63 access plan 

Public hearing for a rezone request from General Rural (GR) to Rural Residential20 (RR-
20), by Bernard Schoeder for a parcel ofland (80 acres) located in theSE Y4 of the NE Y4 
and the SW Y4 of the NE l/4, Sec. 6, T24N, R17W, Isabelle Township, off ofHwy 35 and 
150th Avenue, Bay City, Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on rezone 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a 6 lot addition to the Crossroads 
Subdivision plat, Jim Weber, agent for Lionel Industries. The location of crossroads is in 
the NE Y4 of the NE Y4 of Section 23, T26N, R19W off of CTH E, Oak Grove Township, 
Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for River Ridge II subdivision plat (28 lots), 
Dave Peters, Edina Realty, for J.B. & D. Inc. and Assoc., located in the NW l/4, and part 
of Government Lots 1 and 2, Section 3, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township offofCTHK, 
Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral 
extraction by Wieser Concrete on a parcel located in the E Y2 of the NE l/4, the NW Y4 of 
the NE l/4, and the NE Y4 of theSE Y4 in Section 9, theW Y2 of the NW Y4 in Section 10 
plus acreage along the river in the middle of Section 4, T25N, R16W, off ofHwy 10, 
Salem Township 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tom or 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

MAR 3 1 1999 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
"'"'DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

'"~'FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 6th day of April, 1999, at 7:00 p.m. in the County Board 
Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 
REVISED AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of3-30-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Terry Pederson, WI DOT, to discuss Highways 10 and 63 access plan 
Discuss/take action on Highways 10 and 63 access plan 

Public hearing for a rezone request from General Rural (GR) to Rural Residential20 (RR-20), by 
Bernard Schoeder for a parcel of land (80 acres) located in theSE Y4 of the NE Y4 and the SW Y4 of 
the NE Yl, Sec. 6, T24N, R17W, Isabelle Township, off ofHwy 35 and 150th Avenue, Bay City, 
Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on rezone 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a 6 lot addition to the Crossroads Subdivision plat, Jim 
Weber, agent for Lionel Industries. The location of crossroads is in the NE Y4 of the NE Y4 of Section 
23, T26N, R19W off of CTH E, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for River Ridge II subdivision plat (28lots), Dave 
Peters, Edina Realty, for J.B. & D. Inc. and Assoc., located in the NW Yl, and part of Government 
Lots 1 and 2, Section 3, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township off of CTH K, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction by 
Wieser Concrete on a parcel located in the E lh of the NE Yl, the NW Y4 of the NE Yl, and the NE Y4 
of theSE Y4 in Section 9, theW lh of the NW Y4 in Section 10 plus acreage along the river in the 
middle of Section 4, T25N, R16W, off ofHwy 10, Salem Township 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85 (1)(g) which states: Conferring with 
legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice concerning strategy 
to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation which is or is likely to become involved: 
Specifically potential litigation regarding possible violations of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley 
Development. 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on possible violation of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development 

Discuss/take action on approval to purchase new front counter for the Department of Land 
Management 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

APR l 1999 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

cmFAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 6th day of April, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the County Board 
Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 
REVISED AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of3-30-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Terry Pederson, WI DOT, to discuss Highways 10 and 63 access plan 
Discuss/take action on Highways 10 and 63 access plan 

Public hearing for a rezone request from General Rural (GR) to Rural Residential20 (RR-20), by 
Bernard Schoeder for a parcel ofland (80 acres) located in theSE Y4 of the NE Y4 and the SW Y4 of 
the NE Y4, Sec. 6, T24N, R17W, Isabelle Township, off ofHwy 35 and 150th Avenue, Bay City, 
Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on rezone 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a 6 lot addition to the Crossroads Subdivision plat, Jim 
Weber, agent for Lionel Industries. The location of crossroads is in the NE Y4 of the NE Y4 of Section 
23, T26N, R19W off of CTH E, Oak Grove Township, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for River Ridge II subdivision plat (28 lots), Dave 
Peters, Edina Realty, for J.B. & D. Inc. and Assoc., located in the NW Y4, and part of Government 
Lots 1 and 2, Section 3, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township off of CTH K, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction by 
Wieser Concrete on a parcel located in the E 'li of the NE Y4, the NW Y4 of the NE Y4, and the NE Y4 
of theSE Y4 in Section 9, theW 'li of the NW Y4 in Section 10 plus acreage along the river in the 
middle of Section 4, T25N, R16W, off ofHwy 10, Salem Township 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85 (l)(g) which states: Conferring with 
legal counsel for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice concerning strategy 
to be adopted by the body with respect to litigation which is or is likely to become involved: 
Specifically potential litigation regarding possible violations of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley 
Development. 

Reconvene into open session 

Discuss/take action on possible violation of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development 

Discuss/take action on approval to purchase new front counter for the Department of Land 
Management 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINuTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
April6, 1999-6:30 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Will Kline, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

Next meeting dates: April27, May 12 and 26, June 10 and 22, 1999 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the minutes of the March 30, 1999 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: 
Bob Sheffers was present and was pleased to inform the committee that the outstanding tie sheets were now up 
to date. He showed changes in the map caused by recent activity. He said preliminary research has been 
completed for Trenton and Diamond Bluff townships and that is where they will be working next. He had tried 
out some GPS equipment and while doing so discovered a monument set in 1931 that had been destroyed. He 
has contacted the state and felt it would be better if they were to reset it. Said he would like to address the 
committee at a later date regarding GPS technology. Ruemmele questioned Sheffers as to how many corners 
had been set since his last report and if there was some way to figure out a cost/monument. Sheffers said about 
12 corners had been set in Trimbelle township. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the surveyor's 
report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Terry Pederson of the WI DOT was present and addressed the committee about proposed public access points 
along Highways 10 and 63 west ofEllsworth. He said he had been working with the Village ofEllsworth and 
Trimbelle Township and was proposing spaced public access points in an effort to achieve safer, more orderly 
development which culminated in a draft resolution (copy attached to minutes) for County Board approval. He 
showed maps indicating where these planned access points are proposed to be and discussed future 
development in those areas. He said that he would probably be working with Ellsworth Township next 
regarding access along Highways 10 and 63 east ofEllsworth. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve 
referring the resolution regarding highway access to the County Board recommending their approval. Motion 
carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Public hearing for a rezone request from General Rural (GR) to Rural Residential 20 (RR-20), by Bernard 
Schoeder for a parcel ofland (80 acres) located in theSE Y4 of the NE Y4 and the SW Y4 of the NE Y,, Sec. 6. 
T24N. R17W, Isabelle Township. offofHwy 35 and 150th Avenue. Bay City: 
Bernard Schoeder was present and described his plans. He said he had wanted this 80 acres zoned RR-20 when 
Isabelle Township submitted a new zoning map but somehow it didn't happen. He said this land is sand and 
pine trees and can't be farmed. It will be in CRP until September. He said his plans are to construct two multi
family housing units and to construct single family residential housing on the remainder of the acreage. He said 
until he knew how much land would be required for the two 8-unit apartment complexes he didn't know how 
many other single family housing units would be constructed. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following responses: 
Brian Ferguson, Isabelle Township: Questioned how far back the development would go. Schoeder said to 
Ferguson property. 
Jason Whitmore, Isabelle Township: Asked how many houses as this land is directly behind the property he 
owns. Schoeder said the 16 apartments would be single story side by side with every apartment having a front 
and back yard. He said the number would depend on how many acres would be required for the apartments. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said that Mr. Schoeder had wanted to amend the past zoning ordinance about two 
years ago so he could be allowed to construct these apartments but decided to wait until a new zoning map was 
submitted by the township Kleinhans said multi-family housing units will also require a conditional use permit 
even with rezoning to RR-20. He said the proposed use is fairly compatible with the surrounding parcels which 
is 40 acres zoned RR-20 to the west and approximately 40 acres zoned Industrial (old Bay City dump site) 
directly to the east. He said there are several features concerning this acreage that will limit the useable area 
including well set-back from the old dump site, some floodplain area, and because ofHighway 35, increased 
setback requirements from Trans 233 and the scenic easement. He said the predominant soils are loamy sands 
which should provide adequate drainage for conventional soil absorption systems but because ofthe multi
family housing units, the drainfields and replacement areas would be quite large. Kleinhans said Isabelle 
township supports this rezone request. He recommended the Land Management Committee approve this rezone 
request with the following considerations: 
1. Approve a portion of the property to include an area sufficient to construct the proposed multifamily 

dwellings. The applicant will have to submit a conditional use permit in order to obtain approval for this 
proposed development. 

2. Rezone the entire property if the applicant provides a concept and internal street design compatible with 
other land uses in the area. 

Mr. Schoeder said regardless of how these 80 acres are developed it still needs to be rezoned in order to pursue 
the development. Lengthy discussion took place on acreage required for multifamily housing and density. 
Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve rezoning of the 80 acres to RR-20 and passing on to the County 
Board for their approval. Ruemmele moved that the original motion be amended to include that the rezone is 
contingent on Mr. Schoeder supplying staff with some type of conceptual plan and internal street layout. 
Amended motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept approval for a 6 lot addition to the Crossroads Subdivision plat, Jim Weber, 
agent for Lionel Industries. The location of Crossroads is in the NE Y4 of the NE Y4 of Section 23. T26N. 
R19W. offofCTHE, Oak Grove Township. Pierce County: 
Jim Weber was present and said this was seen by the committee about a year ago when 7 additional lots were 
denied due to lack of erosion control. The concept has been changed to 6 lots now. 
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Staff report: Matt Bolterman said the 6 lots adds approximately 34 acres to the Crossroads development. He 
said the original concept plan submitted on August 27, I997 was denied due to a lack of erosion control which 
led to off-site impacts. He reviewed his written report saying the land is zoned RR I2, consistent with the 
requested type of development, all lots are suitable for soil absorption systems, all roads have been constructed 
for the existing lots in the development, all lots meet the slopes and area requirements. He recommended the 
Land Management Committee approve the concept plat for 6 additional lots in the Crossroads subdivision with 
the following conditions: 
I. Park fee be submitted in lieu of parkland dedication. 
2. A 66-foot wide easement be created along lots 26 and 27 to allow for future street expansion to 

neighboring property. 
3. Lots 29 and 30 shall take access from 52Ist Avenue. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant concept approval with staff conditions with condition #2 regarding the 
easement be at the developers option as to placement. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for River Ridge IT subdivision plat (28 lots), Dave Peters, Edina 
Realty, for J.B. & D. Inc. and Assoc., located in the NW 'l'4 and part of Government Lots I and 2, Section 3, 
T24N, RI8W, Trenton Township, off of CTH K Hager City: 
Dave Peters was present and briefly described the subdivision. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman said concept plat approval for this subdivision was given on February 9, I999. He 
said soil tests indicate that all lots are suitable for soil absorption systems, there is a 66 ft wide easement for 
future street expansion along the south edge oflot 58 to allow for expansion to the southeast. This easement is 
to be dedicated to the Town of Trenton. He said approval has been given by the Pierce County Highway 
Department for road accesses onto County Road K. He recommended that the Land Management Committee 
approve the preliminary plat for these 28 lots in River Ridge IT with the following conditions: 
1. Park fee be submitted in lieu of parkland dedication. 
2. Future roadway easement on lot 56 run indefinitely with property and be reviewed and approved by 

Corporation Counsel. 
3. Erosion control bond be submitted before any land disturbance takes place on the property. 
4. Erosion con.trpLplan. . .fo.r ooded areas shall be submitted and approved by the Land Conservation 
~---·~--·D;p~rt~~~~tb.efqr~ any I nd disturbance takes place on the property. 
~· ,N:oticeofiritent sha:U be ubmitted to and issued by the WI DNR. 
8. : Road design includihg vi ual clearance triangles on lots 45, 54, and 55 shall be submitted to Pierce 

County before any I~md isturbance takes place on the property. 
~. Covenants to be reviewe and approved by Corporation Counsel. 
8r ·A ·st~t:- ~e~~f~~d .. preiilll.!Pfry plat shall be submitted to the Pierce County Land Management Department 

l .... -- forfinal ~EI2I2Y~l . .J 

Bill Scfifoecfer"said a sanitary district has been discussed for the area and felt that future lot owners should be 
informed of that as it may affect the placement ofbuildings on their lots. A sanitary district could mean that 
larger lots could be subdivided later to allow for denser housing. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to grant 
approve the preliminary plat for 28 lots with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on renewal of conditional use permit for non-metallic mineral extraction by Wieser 
Concrete on a parcel located in theE Y2 ofthe NE 'l'4, the NW V4 ofthe NE 'l'4. and the NE V4 of theSe V4 in 
Section 9, theW Y2 of the NW V4 in Section IO plus acreage along the river in the middle of Section 4, T25N, 
RI6W, offofHwy 10. Salem Township: 
Todd Glaus ofWieser Concrete was present saying they were requesting renewal of their conditional use permit 
originally issued on February I2, 1992. 
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Staff report: Jim Kleinhans described the operation saying that when this was renewed in 1994 it was for 5 
years. He said permits are in place with the DNR and Salem Township. He said previous and current Pierce· 
County Zoning Ordinances specify conditional use permits for nonmetallic mineral extrication are renewable 
with only 2 year expiration periods. He recommended the Land Management Committee approve the renewal 
of the conditional use permit with the following conditions: 
I. The renewal fee shall be submitted based upon the amount of operational acres. A $400 fee was paid in 

1994. 
2. The conditional use permit be renewed on a 2 year basis in accordance with Section 18.4.05 of the 

Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. 

Committee to convene into closed session under WI§ 19.85 (I)(g) which states: Conferring with legal counsel 
for the governmental body who is rendering oral or written advice concerning strategy to be adopted by 
the body with respect to litigation which is or is likely to be involved. Specifically: Potential litigation 
regarding possible violations of Title 17 by Trumpeter Valley Development 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to convene into closed session with the committee members voting as follows: 
Ruemmele- aye; Schroeder- aye; Kozak- aye. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to reconvene into open session with the committee members voting as follows: 
Ruemmele - aye; Schroeder- aye; Kozak - aye. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele to authorize Corporation Counsel to answer the claims made on the writ of mandamus 
specifically regarding the final approval of Trumpeter Valley Development lots. Second by Schroeder. Motion 
carried. Motion by Schroeder to investigate pursuing action against the developer of Trumpeter Valley 
Development. Second by Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on approval to purchase new front counter for the Department of Land Management: 
Will Kline said $1200 had been earmarked in the budget when it was approved for this front counter. We now 
need final approval from the committee to authorize construction of the new counter. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Kozak to approve replacement of the counter in the Department of Land Management. Motion 
carried. File Copy 

County Clerk's Office 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
APR 3 0 1999 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
'DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 27day of April, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 4-6-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request, from General Rural to Commercial to Red 
Barn Antiques, Robert and Rhea Heppner for land (to the north and east) adjacent to the 
Red Barn. This land is located in the S 1/2 of the fractional SW 1/4 of Section 7, T27N, 
R16W, Gilman Township, at the intersection ofHwy 63 and 29, Pierce County, WI. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/review conditions of City of Red Wing Airport Expansion conditional use permit 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better ~omorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
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FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
CELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

~TES - PIE~CE COUNTY LAND MANAGEl'v1ENf:.~~~1~j:IJI:.~~3Y:JI / 
Apnl27, 1999 -7.00 p.m. (:!;f/a A-1~-
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth S:s;:,:::c:s ---f.."::Y.~ 1

&_· ,.,---t--t---"'t-...J 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, GeSI-ge'P...etaJ.a,..M.erJ.in.~· ..>.J.4ok')U~---'-~--'--J...i# 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Will Kline, Bev Bierbrauer, others (see attached list) 

Next meeting dates: May 12 and 16, June 10 and 23, July 7 and 21, August 4 and 18, 1999 

Minutes: Motion by Ruemmele/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of the April 6, 1999 meeting. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request, from General Rural to Commercial to the Red Barn Antiques, 
Robert and Rhea Heppner for land (to the north and east) adjacent to the Red Barn. This land is located in 
the S lh ofthe fractional SW 1!4 of Section 7, T27N, R16W, Gilman Township, at the intersection ofHwys 63 
and 29, Pierce County, WI: 
Robert and Rhea Heppner were present Mr. Heppner said he had purchased additional land, a 1 00 ft. wide 
strip to the north and a 50 ft. wide strip to the east. He wanted this land to be rezoned to commercial with 
future use to be possibly expanded parking and area for septic system if needed for the Red Barn Mall. Staff 
report: Jim Kleinhans gave a background on this request saying the current access will be maintained, it 
does not conflict with the Pierce County Land Management Plan, and the nature and character of the 
surrounding land is suitable for the proposed land use. He recommended the Land Management Committee 
approve this rezone request and forward a resolution to the County Board for adoption. Chairperson Kozak 
opened the hearing to public comments. There were none. Motion by Petaja/Ruemmele to approve this 
rezone request and forward a resolution to the County Board for adoption. Motion carried. 

Discuss/review conditions of the City of Red Wing Airport Expansion conditional use permit: 
Jim Kleinhans said he and Bill Schroeder had flown over to the Lakeville, MN airport to see the strobe lights 
there. He said the strobe lights there sit on 14 foot towers and the strobe lights proposed for the Red Wing 
Airport would be on 20 ft. towers. He felt the running lights on the ground were even brighter than the 
strobes. He said the Lakeville airport is located in an industrial/open area with no residential uses nearby. 
There are many houses in close proximity to the Red Wing Airport. He said while they were at the Lakeville 
airport a plane that flew over turned the lights on but never landed, something that probably would be 
happening at the Red Wing Airport. Discussion took place concerning the conditional use application asking 
for a 5,010 ft runway with a 5,000 ft runway approved by the Land Management Committee. Staffwill 
check into this further. Discussion also took place concerning the trees that are being transplanted in the 
area. 

Working today for a better tomorrow · 
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Bob Sheffers to discuss GPS technology: 
Mr. Sheffers was present and discussed GPS technology. He said the county could buy the equipment 
cheaper and he didn't know if he wanted to make that investment. He said he would get more information 
back to the committee at the next meeting. 

Motion by Petaja!Ruemmele to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

4. ____________________________________________________________ __ 

5 . ----------------------------------------------------------
6. 
--------------------------------------------------------~ 

7. ____________________________________________________________ __ 

8 . ----------------------------------------------------------
9 . ----------------------------------------------------------
10. ____________________________________________________________ _ 

11. ----------------------------------------------------------
12. ----------------------------------------------------------
13. ---------------------------------------------------------
14. 

------~-------------------------------------------------

15. ---------------------------------------------------------

18. ---------------------------------------------------------
19. ---------------------------------------------------
20. 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 12th ofMay, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 4-27-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors report 
Approve vouchers 

Public hearing to consider rezone request, from RR-20 (Rural Residential-20 to LI (Light 
Industrial) by Randy Trok, agent for Pauline Dingrando on a 7 acre parcel located in the 
SE V4 ofthe SE V4 of Section 33, T25N, R18W, Trenton Township, offofCTHK, Hager 
City, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory 
residence in the Primary Agriculture zone, by L.G. McGregor on a parcel located in the 
NW V4 ofthe SW V4, Sec. 35, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, offof810th Street, 
Ellsworth, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit to operate a farm and 
home based business in the Agriculture/Residential zone that exceeds 1,500 square feet in 
an accessory building, by Brosi Sign and Screen Printing, Theodore and Carmen Brosi, on 
a parcel ofland located in the SW V4 of theSE V4, Section 28, T25N, RI5W, Union 
Township, off of220th Avenue, Plum City, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Bob Sheffers to discuss GPS technology 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn File Copy 

County Clerk's Office 

MAY 5 1999 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEJ\1ENT COMMITTEE 

~~n;~'B
1

:.?ct ~~o: PC~~rthouse Ellsworth : ~ ' " ~ ~ "~1'U·J,±t!,.')-~t{~:(~~ ·~, . ttCv , : 
Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell t/J u De:.:; 

------~~s~~~----------~ 

Others: Will Kline, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:05p.m. 

Next meeting dates: May 26, June 10 and 23, July 7 and 21, and August 4 and 18, 1999 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the minutes ofthe 4-27-99 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present. He discussed where monuments had been worked on and where 
road construction was taking place where corners needed protecting. Motion by Blaisdell/Schraeder to approve 
the Surveyors Report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Blaisdell/Shroeder to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider rezone request, from RR-20 (rural Residential 20) to LI (Light Industrial) by Randy 
Trok, agent for Pauline Dingrando on a 7 acre parcel located in the SE Y4 of theSE :4 of Section 33, T25N, 
Rl8W, Trenton Township, off of CTH K, Hager City, Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Randy Trok was present and reviewed his application 
stating he was interested in purchasing the property from Mrs. Dingrando and wanted to make sure he could 
continue to operate the boat storage business. In talking with Jim Kleinhans it was discovered that the 
conditional use permit which aiiowed Mr. Dingrando to operate the business had lapsed. Since then, the zoning 
on the parcel has changed and operating the business by means of a conditional use permit was no longer an 
option in the RR-20 zone, therefore he was seeking a rezone to light industrial in order to continue to operate 
the storage business. He said the use ofthe parcel would remain the same with the exception of maybe a house 
being built on it in the future, which is an aiiowable use in the LI zone. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the foilowing offered: 

Don Johnson, Trenton Township Chairman: Said the township had received no complaints regarding this 
business and the town board was in support of this rezone. 

Coiieen Boose, Trenton Township: Said she had many concerns and presented a petition signed by neighbors 
opposed to this rezone. Said that Dingrando's conditional use permit had expired in 1996 and asked why the 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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county or the township hadn't done something about it. She was concerned that in the future this parcel could 
be sold and a light industrial use with a greater impact on the surrounding neighbors started. 

Eldon Boose, Trenton Township: Said thinks rezoning would be spot zoning and could start a trend. Said he 
felt there was enough industrially zoned land in the area. Said he bought 5 residential lots in the area and felt 
that this was a residential neighborhood and not the proper area for a light industrial zone. 

Jim Everts, Trenton Township: Said Mr. Dingrando was allowed to build one storage building and operate on a 
conditional use permit. A second building was then constructed and the surrounding neighbors were never 
notified. Questioned why the storage business couldn't continue to operate with a conditional use permit and 
asked what happened to the comprehensive land use plan that was just adopted. 

Gina Everts, Trenton Township: Said when Mr. Dingrando built the first building she thought there was a 
stipulation that he couldn't build a residence on it. She is not opposed to a residence on the parcel but objects to 
rezoning the parcel. 

Kelly Field, Trenton Township: Said she had no complaints on the activity as it is currently used but concerned 
about rezoning and possibly allowing other uses to locate there. Said no matter how much a building is 
insulated there is still noise. Said she invested everything in her property and with a rezone she could lose what 
she has invested in it. Opposed to this rezone. 

Mary Hoisington, Trenton Township: Said her house is directly across from this parcel and if it were sold in the 
future she could be greatly impacted by other light industrial uses coming on to the parcel. She is opposed to 
the rezone. 

Eldon Boose, Trenton Township: Asked if storage of boats was in violation of the zoning ordinance after the 
conditional use permit expired. Questioned why zoning wasn't enforced when the CU expired. Said the 
cabinet shop makes lots of noise and didn't want that to happen with the parcel proposed for rezoning. Said 
CTH K has lots of walkers and is concerned for their safety. Said he did not object to Randy's use of the parcel 
but concerned about rezoning and what could be located there in the future. 

Becky Welt, Trenton Township: Said she lives across CTH K and called to zoning office when the second 
building was being constructed and found out it was without a permit. Felt like she had been here before 
opposed to this same issue. Said Randy is a good neighbor but the neighbors feel insecure about the use of the 
land in the event Randy no longer owns it. Said Whipples welding is a "Ma and Pa" shop and the gravel pit will 
be gone when the gravel runs out and can be reclaimed. Voiced concern that an industrial park could be located 
in the area. Felt the bigger picture should be looked at and didn't want to have to fight heavy industrial use in 
this area in the future. 

Being no further public comments, that portion ofthe hearing was closed. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said Mr. 
Trok had come into the office expressing his desire to purchase this parcel to continue to operate the storage of 
boats there. He said he had been storing boats there with Mr. Dingrando for a few years. Kleinhans said the 
initial building was permitted in 1991 with a conditional use permit. The second building was added by 
issuance of a land use permit which expanded the use, therefore require review by the Land Management 
Committee, but this was not done. With the change of zoning to RR-20 since the expiration ofthe conditional 
use permit, a conditional use permit was no longer an option. He said the east boundary of this 7 acre parcel 
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abutted land zoned industrial, therefore didn't feel that rezoning to light industrial constituted spot zoning. He 
felt a rezone was a reasonable solution for an existing use, it was a good route for transportation, and fit the 
criteria for the light industrial zone. He recommended approval of this rezone and recommended it be sent on to 
the County Board for their approval. 

Lengthy discussion ensued between the committee, staff, applicant, and neighbors on other options that might 
achieve the same end, allowing Mr. Trok to operate the boat storage business on this parcel. Bill Schroeder said 
he wanted to explore more options and possible solutions and made a motion to table this rezone request until a 
later date, second by Blaisdell. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Primary 
Agriculture zone, by L.G. McGregor on a parcel located in the NW 'l4 ofthe SW 'l4, Sec. 35, T26N, R18W, 
Trimbelle Township, off of 81 Oth Street, Ellsworth, Pierce County, Wisconsin: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mr. McGregor was present and reviewed his 
application for an accessory dwelling in the P A zone. He said he has sold his farm to Scott Roberts on a rent 
with the option to buy contract. He said his lender is now applying pressure on him to live on the parcel. Since 
Mr. Roberts and his family live in the house, Mr. McGregor needs an accessory dwelling in order to live on site. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 

Ken Fleming, Trimbelle Township: Said he is the other house on the dead-end road that Mr. McGregors house 
is on. Asked for clarification of an accessory residence and said Mr. McGregor hasn't lived there for three 
years. Said many people are coming in and out going to Mr. McGregors business, which is related to raising 
horses. J. Kleinhans read the definition of accessory residence. 

Lynn Graves, Trimbelle Township: Asked if Mr. McGregor gets this permit and then moves out, would 
residents in the area have to police the issue. Questioned if conditions not met would neighbors have to 
complain to let the county know there is a problem? 

Patty Peterson, Trimbelle Township: Said she is an adjacent neighbor and has had no problems in 3 and one
half years, she likes horses and has no problem with the one home being there but is opposed to a mobile home 
being brought in on the same parcel. Asked what provisions will be attached to this approval if it is given. 
Wondered what would happen to the mobile home in the event the parcel is sold. 

Being no further comments, that portion ofthe public hearing was closed. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans gave a 
brief history of this parcel and the events leading up to Mr. McGregor applying for an accessory residence. He 
said the mobile home is proposed for the front yard directly in front of the existing house, a soil test has been 
done and the mobile home would have to comply with terms of the zoning ordinance relative to set-backs, etc. 
He said that Mr. McGregor would be required to remove an existing burn barrel, as open burning is not allowed, 
and that inoperable, unlicensed vehicles would have to be removed. He recommended approval with the 
following conditions: 
1. · The landowner must occupy one of the residences on the property. 
2. The sanitary and land use permit shall be issued and the new septic system installed prior to locating the 

,mqpjle home on the property. 
3 c· ~~"The .. mobileJ10me shall comply with the requirements of 18.4.08 (2) of the Pierce County Code. 
4. Unlicensed/inoperable vehicles located on the property shall be brought into compliance by July 1999. 



5-12-99 LMC _:_page 4 
5. The burn barrels shall be removed. A commercial solid waste company shall service the residences and 

the agricultural business. 

Kleinhans said he thought it was unusual that Mr. McGregor was selling his farm but still wanting to put an 
accessory residence on it. Committee members expressed concern about the permanency of what was being 
considered. Schroeder said he thought the spirit of including the accessory dwelling was for a hired hand or a 
retired mother/father. It was questioned as to whether this would be cost effective for Mr. McGregor. Motion 
by Schroeder/Blaisdell to table for further information. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit to operate a farm and home based business in 
the Agriculture/Residential zone that exceeds 1,500 square feet in an accessory building, by Brosi Sign and 
Screen Printing, Theodore and Carmen Brosi, on a parcel of land located in the SW V4 of theSE 1;4, Section 28, 
T25N, R15W, Union Township, off of220th Avenue. Plum Citv. Pierce County, WI: 

Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mr. and Mrs. Brosi were present and reviewed their 
conditional use permit application. They converted a barn into a facility where screen printing is done. 
Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There were none. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said prior to the Brosi' s operating their business they had inquired about what 
permits were needed but never came in for the permit for a farm and home based business. Kleinhans said he 
contacted them this spring. He said the Plum City fire department was contacted and did a site visit. Kleinhans 
also did a site visit with the head of the Department of Solid Waste, Troy Gansluckner to review how wastes 
from the business were handled. Kleinhans also spoke with Jill Schoen of the DNR who specializes in the 
handling of hazardous waste. Kleinhans said Brosi's have rags picked up monthly and it appeared that all 
wastes are handled properly by a commercial hauler. He said ventilation is being added and there are fire 
extinguishers on site. He said there have been no complaints, their advertising signs are in compliance with the 
zoning ordinance. He recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. The applicant shall comply with maximum size restrictions for a home and farm based business. 
2. The conditional use permit shall be amended if the business expands beyond the existing facility. 
3. The applicant shall submit written documentation that the Plum City Fire Department has inspected the 

facility and is aware ofthe potential fire hazards associated with production materials (this has been 
done). 

4. The business shall comply with WI Administrative Code NR-600. 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve this conditional use permit for 5 years. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Blaisdell/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

JUN 3 1999 

Signature --:'$,~ 
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REVISED AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 26th ofMay, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. 

AGENDA 

Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 5-12-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a 6 lot addition to the Crossroads 
Subdivision plat, Jim Weber, agent for Lionel Industries. The location of Crossroads is in 
the NE Y4 ofthe NE Y4 of Section 23, T26N, R19W, offofCTHE, Oak Grove Township, 
Pierce County, Wisconsin. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit to operate a dog training 
kennel in the Primary Agriculture zone by Greg and Liz Dixon on a parcel efland located 
in the NE V4 ofthe SW 114, Sec. 17, T27N, R16W, Gilman, Township, specificallyN7815 
CTH N, Spring Valley, Pierce County, Wisconsin. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for grading and 
excavating which exceeds 2,000 square feet within 300ft. horizontal distance of navigable 
water, by Laurence Murphy on a parcel efland located in the NW V4 of the NE V4, Sec. 1, 
T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, at the intersection ofSTH 65 and 740th Street, 
Beldenville, Pierce County, Wisconsin. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to consider rezone request, from Primary Agriculture to Light Industrial by 
Rick Bunce, agent for Pauline Dingrando on a 10 acre parcel efland located in the NW V4 
ofthe NE V4 of Section 21, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township, Pierce County, 
Wisconsin. This parcel is located one-half mile east of the intersections of STH' s 10 and 
63, east ofEllsworth. 

Discuss Surveyor's position 

Discuss/take action on using Land Information Grant Program funds to purchase 
computer equipment 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

Signature __...qtrP._.__ ____ _ 
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MINUTES -Pierce County Land Management committee 
May 26, 1999-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Merlin Blaisdell, Bill Schroeder 

. 'i!d'(~-.... . 'II " ~ ........ , • .; 'f- to./ t I - ,• 
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Others: Jim Kleinhans, Will Kline, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: 
June 10 and 23, July 7 and 21, August 4 and 18, 1999 

Motion by Blaisde11/Schroeder to approve the minutes of May 12, 1999. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary approval for a 6 lot addition to the Crossroads Subdivision plat, Jim Weber, 
agent for Lionel Industries: 
Jim Weber was present saying the map was the same as was submitted for concept with the addition of a 66 ft. 
wide easement. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report saying the soil tests were done, it was zoned properly 
for what was proposed, all the slope and area requirements had been met, the easement added, and erosion 
control plans submitted and implemented. He said that the sediment pond on lot 30 which was part of the initial 
approval, is now full and must be cleaned out. He said the roads had been constructed and blacktopped. He 
recommended approval with the following conditions: 
1. Park fee submitted in lieu of parkland dedication. 
2. Applicant maintain all existing erosion control structures. 
3. Sediment pond on lot #30 be cleaned out and maintained. 
4. Approval of covenants by the Pierce County Corporation Counsel, if submitted. 
5. Remove the Crossroads subdivision off-premise sign located on Hwy 10. 

Motion by Schraeder/Blaisdell to approve the 6 lot addition to the Crossroads with staff conditions. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit to operate a dog training kennel in the Primary 
Agriculture zone by Greg and Liz Dixon on a parcel of land located in the NE V4 ofthe SW K Sec. 17, T27N, 
R16W, Gilman township, specifically N7815 CTH N, Spring Valley: 
Greg Dixon was present saying he had been operating his dog training facility for approximately 4 years 
without knowing that he had not obtained the proper permits to do so. When he began operating he contacted 
the township and got a kennel license from them. He also got a DNR permit to train dogs at that location (and 
about 4 other sites in the state). He didn't know that he needed a permit from Pierce County until he was 
contacted by the Department of~an~Sffiffilg· tbl&?r3rn£>tyeePJfl¥bn4bf~6~ conditional use permit to 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper · 
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operate the kennel so he would be in compliance with Pierce County zoning. Said he has about 20 dogs on site 
at a time but goes to other places in the US to train at various times of the year. Chairperson Kozak opened the 
hearing to public comments with the following made: 

Lome Hanson, Chairman, Gilman Township: Said the township had no objections to the kennel operation and 
Mr. Dixon was in compliance from a township perspective. 
Clinton Anderson, Gilman Township: Said he was a neighbor across the road and has no complaint on the 
training facility but the dogs sometimes bark day and night. 
Tom Mueller, El Paso Township: Said he purchased land fairly close that he is planning to build on and is 
concerned about the noise level from so many dogs. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report saying the Department of Land Management had 
received a complaint from the township regarding barking dogs at Mr. Dixon's kennel. In checking the 
property file it was discovered that no permits had been obtained from the county to operate the kennel. Mr. 
Dixon had obtained the kennel permit from the township as required by State Statutes but that permit only deals 
with dog licensing, although he did not obtain enough licenses for the number of dogs he has on site. 
Bolterman reviewed the type of training Mr. Dixon does, hours of operation, and described the facility which 
currently has 20 single enclosure units for the kennel. He described the three methods in place at the kennel to 
control barking. Bolterman reviewed the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance requirements for kennels and said 
Mr. Dixon is in compliance with those requirements. He said GilmanTownship seems to approve of the kennel 
but was concerned about the possibility of the potential to house 40 dogs if two dogs were permitted per 
enclosure unit as allowed by the zoning ordinance. Bolterman recommended approval of this conditional use 
permit with the following conditions: 
1. Applicant shall obtain a kennel license from Gilman Township as required by the State ofWisconsin (Wis. 

Stats. 174.053). 
2. There shall not be more than 30 dogs in kennel at any time. 
3. There shall not be more than 25 dogs onsite in any two consecutive 48 hour periods. 
4. Applicant shall continue to implement barking control measures. 
5. The permit shall be valid for two years. After the two-year period, the Land Management Committee may 

extend the permit to five years upon review of the kennel operation. 

Mr. Dixon expanded on his training schedule and the types of guns that are occasionally used in training and . 
frequency ofuse. He said that in the past when he has been out of town his caretaker has let the dogs out during 
the night when they should have been inside. He said he tries to keep barking to a minimum in an effort to be a 
good neighbor. He said he also raises about one litter a year as his kennel is mainly for training dogs, not 
raising them. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the conditional use permit to operate a training kennel 
with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for grading and excavating which exceeds 
2.000 square feet within 300ft. horizontal distance of navigable water. by Laurence Murphy on a parcel ofland 
located in the NW 1,4 of the NE 1,4, Sec. 1. T26N. R18W. Trimbelle Township. at the intersection of STH 65 and 
740th Street, Beldenville: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Larry Murphy was present saying he wanted to 
improve the parking area behind the building he recently purchased in Beldenville. He explained his grading, 
paving, and sidewalk plans. He said he also wanted to improve a small portion of the township road. 
Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following people speaking: 
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Ron and Susie Nelson, Trimbelle Township: Said they were adjacent neighbors and were ·concerned about how. 
the slope was being changed and where the runoff from the parking area would be directed. Being no further 
public comments, that portion of the public hearing was closed. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report including issues pertaining to Mr. Murphy's request, 
including the slope will be to the southeast corner, access to it will be limited to 740th street, the septic system 
located on the west half of the property will not be affected, and the Wisconsin DNR has approved the request 
to alter the site. He recommended approval of this conditional use permit request with the following conditions: 
1. The applicant shall provide a grass buffer strip in the southeast corner of lot between the parking lot and 

neighboring property to the south. 
2. The applicant shall seed and mulch all disturbed areas and silt fence the ditched area in the southeast 

corner of the property. 

Motion by Schroeder /Blaisdell to approve this conditional use permit with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider rezone request, from Primary Agriculture to Light Industrial by Rick Bunce. agent 
for Pauline Dingrando on a 10 acre parcel of land located in the NW Y4 of the NE Y4 of Section 21, T26N. 
R17W. Ellsworth Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Rick Bunch was present stating the 10 acre parcel he 
is requesting to have rezoned is unsightly and he wants to level it off, get driveway approval and possibly build 
mini-storage buildings, perhaps starting with two 40 x 100 foot buildings. Chairperson Kozak opened the 
hearing to public comments. There were none. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said the property was owned by Pauline Dringrando and Mr. Bunce wants to 
purchase it for development. He discussed issues pertaining to the request including access onto a state 
highway and his conversation with the WI DOT regarding WI Administrative Code- Trans 233 and their 
future plans, the fact that land located to the west of the proposed rezone is zoned Industrial, and that soils on 
this parcel are not good for agricultural uses. He also said that the Ellsworth Town board will review this 
proposed rezone at their June 24, 1999 meeting. He recommended the Land Management Committee approve 
this rezone request and forward a resolution to the County Board of Supervisors upon receiving approval from 
the town ofEllsworth and the WI DOT regarding access. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve this rezone 
request and forward a resolution to the County Board with staff recommendations. Motion carried. 

Discuss Surveyor's position: 

Will Kline reviewed his written report. He elaborated on the pros/cons and the projected costs of the three 
options listed which were: 
1. Continue to use contractual services to complete county surveying functions. 
2. Change the.col..nl.ty surveyor position from an appointed contractual position to a full-time county employee 

positicm. Included in this optionwoulc,l be the hiring of a part-time or full-time assistant to assist in field 
work.· 1 

3. Initiate option 2 with the stipulation t~at surveying staff be shared with one or more counties in the area. 
i 

·' 
After co1nmitfee-discu§~ion with Bob Sh¢ffers, Kozak said between now and the August budget deadline some 
decisions~ill'need-.to..h.~.,ritade: Kline was instructed to do some further research and information gathering and 
to place this item on the-agenda for the next Land Management Committee meeting. 
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Discuss/take action on using Land Information Grant Program funds to purchase computer equipment: 
Will Kline reported that Pierce County Land Management Department recently was awarded a $4,820 grant 
from the WI Land Information Board to be used to modernize Pierce County land records. He described the 
proposed computer upgrades, requesting that an additional $5,070 be allocated from the Department's GIS fund 
to purchase GIS compatible computer equipment. With approval from the Land Management Committee it will 
go to the Data Processing committee for their approval and then on to the Finance Committee for final approval. 
Motion by Blaisdell/Schraeder to approve additional funding of $5,070 from the GIS carryover fund and 
forward on to the other two committees for their approval. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Blaisdell/Schraeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the lOth of June, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 5-26-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors report 
Approve vouchers 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory 
residence in the Primary Agriculture zone, by Kathryn and Thomas Flanigan on a parcel of 
land located in the NW 1;4 of theSE V4, Sec. 8, T26N, R17W, Ellsworth Township, off of 
6701

h Street, Ellsworth, Wisconsin. , 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Continuation of public hearing tabled from May 12, 1999 to consider a rezone request 
from Rural Residential-20 to Light Industrial by Randy Trok, agent for Pauline 
Dingrando. This 7 acre parcel is located in theSE V4 of theSE 1;4 of Section 33, T25N, 
Rl8W, Trenton Township, offofCTHK, Hager City, Wisconsin. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Continuation of public hearing tabled from May 12, 1999 to consider a request for a 
conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Primary Agriculture zone, by L.G. 
McGregor on a parcel ofland located in the NW 1;4 ofthe SW V4, Sec. 35, T26N, R18W, 
Trimbelle Township, off of 81 01

" Street, Ellsworth, Wisconsin. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit -

Bob Sheffers to discuss GPS technology 

Discuss Surveyor's position -
File Copy Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn 
,_County Clerk's Off 
I ICe 

JUN 3 1999 
L._ 
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Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES- LAND MANAGEMENT CO:MMITTEE 
June 10, 1999-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Will Kline, Bev Bierbrauer, Jim Kleinhans, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: June 23, 1999; July 7 and 21, 1999; August 4 and 18, 1999 

Motion by Schroec;ier/Ruemmele to approve the minutes of the May 26, 1999 meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers was present. He reported that a surveying tripod and the equipment on it had 
been stolen while a crew was working in the field. Ruemmele questioned Sheffers on his report asking how on 
any given day, what monument is the county being charged for? Ruemmele said the map included with the 
report says specific monuments are done but how can you tell what "done" costs per monument. He said the 
map doesn't relate to the $6,000 bill submitted for the month and he still would like to see more accountability. 
Sheffers responded that several corners are being worked on at once as they all relate to each other so its hard to 
tie costs to a specific monument. He said he didn't really know how to satisfy Mr. Ruemmele's desires 
although he could add what section in a specific township is being worked on in addition to the work codes. 
Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the surveyor's report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Primary 
Agriculture zone. by Kathryn and Thomas Flanigan on a parcel ofland located in the NW V4 of theSE V4, Sec. 
8, T26N. R17W. Ellsworth Township: Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Kathryn and 
Thomas Flanigan were present and explained their request saying 9 years ago they placed a single-wide mobile 
home on Mrs. Flanigans parents land after obtaining all the necessary permits, tying into the parents septic 
system. In 1993 the parents home burned and was replaced with a single-wide mobile home which then 
resulted in two mobile homes on one lot. The Flanigans now want to replace their single-wide mobile home 
with a double-wide mobile home. They have since purchased the parcel from the parents. The Pierce County 
Zoning Ordinance only allows two homes per parcel if a conditional use permit is obtained for an accessory 
dwelling, which is what they are seeking. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments; there were none. Staff report: Jim Kleinhans 
recommended the Land Management Committee approve this conditional use permit for an accessory dwelling 
with the following conditions: 
1. The applicant shall obtain a sanitary reconnect and land use permit for this home. 
2. The mobile home shall be utilized by a family member. 

· ~D Working today for a better tomorrow 
.....,.,._ Printed on Recycled Paper 
"""""""' 
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3. The manufactured home shall comply with Sections18.4.08 (2) a, b, and c of the Pierce County Zoning 

Ordinance. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve this conditional use permit with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Continuation of public hearing tabled from May 12. 1999 to consider a rezone request from Rural Residential-
20 to Light Industrial by Randy Trok. agent for Pauline Dingrando. This 7 acre parcel is located in the SE Y4 of 
the SE 1/4 of Section 33, T25N, R18W, Trenton Township, off of CTH K Hager City, WI: 
Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to remove this agenda item from the table. Motion carried. 
Randy Trok was present saying he had submitted a landscape plan to the Department of Land Management. 
Bill Schroeder said at the Trenton Town Board Meeting they approved the rezone request but only for boat 
storage. Will Kline said there is a section in the ordinance that allows the County to approve rezones for 
specific uses. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the rezone from RR-20 to Light Industrial, only for 
indoor recreational and boat storage. Discussion ensued regarding also allowing repair incidental to the storage 
use on the site. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to amend the original motion to include incidental repair. Mr. 
Trok said he wanted to make it clear that in the spring there is temporary outside storage related to getting boats 
and vehicles shuffled around in an effort to get them out of storage. This usually only lasts for about three 
weeks. Amended motion carried. 

Continuation of public hearing tabled from May 12, 1999 to consider a request for a conditional use permit for 
an accessory residence in the Primary Agriculture zone. by L. G. McGregor on a parcel of land located in the 
NW Y4 ofthe SW Y4, Sec. 35, T26N. R18W, Trimbelle Township. offof810th Street, Ellsworth. Wisconsin: 
Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to remove this agenda item from the table. Motion carried. Mr. McGregor 
was present. Jim Kleinhans explained the request to Ruemmele who was not present on May 12. Mr. 
McGregor said he is making this request because his lending institution says he must live on site and he doesn't 
feel that he should evict the person that is living in the house under a "rent with the option to buy" agreement 
that he has since defaulted on. Ruemmele questioned why this was tabled and if this conditional use for an 
accessory dwelling was granted, would it run with the land. He was told it was tabled because of concern by 
neighbors and the committee not being comfortable with request and wanting more information. This 
conditional use permit, if granted, would go with the parcel. Ruemmele said he didri't feel this committee 
should be making decisions to help someone comply with their lending institution, and that perhaps Mr. 
McGregor should just ask his renter to leave. He questioned how this request is different than the previous 
request for an accessory dwelling. The fact that the previous request was for a relative was the difference. 
Kozak questioned whether this would start the process of anyone doing this type of application for an accessory 
residence just for additional rental income. That would not be the case if accessory dwellings were limited to 
family use. Schroeder said a new parcel could be created in the future where the mobile home was proposed to 
be placed. Kleinhans said where the mobile home is proposed to be placed could meet the requirements for 
creating a new lot. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant the conditional use permit with the following 
conditions: 
1. The landowner must occupy one of the residences on the property. 
2. The sanitary and land use permit shall be issued, and the new sewer installed, prior to locating the dwelling 

on the property. 
3. The mobile home shall comply with the requirements of 18.4.08 (2) a, b, and c of the Pierce County Code. 
Motion carried. 
Bob Sheffers to discuss GPS technology: 
Bob Sheffers was present. He said his business is built around county work and if the county is looking at other 
surveying options, it would affect his decision to purchase GPS equipment. Ruemmele asked if other surveyors 
own their own GPS equipment. Sheffers said some own, some rent, and others don't use it. He said that in 
looking at GPS equipment, he had narrowed his preferences to two manufacturers, but the county could 
purchase the equipment for considerably less than he could. 
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Discuss Surveyor's position: 
Will Kline reviewed his written report regarding Review of Pierce County Surveyor Position Options for the 
2000 Budget including: 
1. Gather research on counties that currently share a county surveyor position - Spoke with several Wisconsin 

county surveyors, including the president of the Wisconsin Society ofLand Surveyors, and found no 
counties that currently share a county surveyor. 

2. Contact Pepin County and request a copy of their surveying contract with St. Croix County- Pepin and St. 
Croix County have no formal contract at this time. 

3. Contact Buffalo County and request a copy of their contract with Nelsen-Weber Land Surveying Inc. -
Buffalo County and Nelsen-Weber have no formal contract at this time. Mr. Nelsen serves as the Buffalo 
County Surveyor on a part-time basis. 

4. Supply the committee with examples of county surveyor job descriptions -Attached. 

Kline said he spoke with several county surveyors and discussed their comments. He said the president of the 
Wisconsin County Surveyors Association had stated that he would be glad to attend the July 7, 1999 Land 
Management Committee meeting and answer any of the committee's questions on surveyor positions. Kline 
was directed to make the arrangements for him to meet with the committee on July 7. 

Chairperson Kozak said that regarding filling the committee vacancy, it will be readvertised asking that those 
interested in serving submits a letter of interest. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT' & RECORDS 
"ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
wt>.O. BOX 647 
2LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 23rd of June, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 6-10-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on 1-lot CSM for James Langer (3rd lot in last 5 years) located in the 
SE 114 ofthe NW 114, Sec. 12, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 

Discuss/take action on 2-lot CSM for Mark Kinneman (3rd lot in last 5 years) located in 
theSE 114 ofthe SW 114, Sec. 31, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for 5 lot addition to the Maple Hill Subdivision 
located in theSE 114 of the NW 114 and the SW 114 of the NE 114, Section 21, T26N, R17W, 
town ofEllsworth, offHwy 10, Larry Murphy, surveyor for Jim Huppert 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for Cedar Ridge Subdivision located in the E Yz 
ofthe W Yz ofthe SW 114, Section 2, T24N, R18W, Trenton Township, near 1501

h Avenue, 
Dave Johnson, surveyor for Phil Wilgrubs · 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

coUNTY CLERK 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
June 23, 1999 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellswo1ih 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder 

Sig nal·ure -+-=-~-..J~__._-'--"-+""-.-... 

D;)t9 ..,..;.(1~· ~~,._.....~~ ........... -4----.-

Others: Will Kline, Matt Bolterman, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

Next Meeting Dates: July 7 and 21, 1999; August 4 and 18, 1999 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the minutes ofthe June 10, 1999, meeting. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on one-lot CSM (3rJ lot in last 5 vears) located in theSE 1;4 of the NW 1;4, Sec. 12, T26N. 
R 18W, Trim belle Township, Larry Murphy, agent for James Langer: 
Larry Murphy was present and had no comment on the CSM. Rich Ruemmele inquired about driveway 
permits. Matt Bolterman stated that the township approved access on 570t11 Avenue. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written rep011 stating that the soil test indicates the soils are suitable 
for a mound system and that the township has approved the driveway access. He recommended approval ofthe 
one- lot CSM with the condition that the park fee of $600.00 be paid at final approval. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the one-lot CSM with staff park fee condition. Motion carried. 

DiscussVtake ac:tion on.two-loteSM C3iJ lot in last 5 vears) located in theSE 114 ofthe SW 1;4, Sec. 31, T26N, 
R l8W, lrrimbelle Township, Larry Mul·phy, agent for Mark Kinneman: 
Larry ~urphy was present and had no comment on the CSM. 

~ . : 

~ : 
Staff reJ30I1: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written repo11 stating that the soil test indicates the soils are suitable 
for mou~d systems and that the township has approved the driveway accesses. He recommended approval of 
the two-lotCSM withJJ1e conditioH··thatJthe park fee of$1200.00 be paid at final approval. Rich Ruemmele 
inquired about acreage requirements in the town ofTrimbelle. Matt Bolterman stated that the two lots meet the 
town requirements. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the two-lot CSM with staff park fee condition. Applicant inquired 
why they must pay a park fee. Matt Bolterman explained how the park fee is determined. Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



Discuss/take action on final plat approval for 5-lot addition to the Maple Hill Subdivision located in the SE 1,4 of 
the NW Y4 and the SW Y4 ofthe NE Y4, Section 21, T26N, Rl7W, town ofEilsworth, offHwy 10, Larry 
Murphy, surveyor for Jim Huppert: 

Larry Murphy stated that he has been working with the Wisconsin Department of Transportation: ~egarding 
driveway access. Rich Ruemmele asked if there were covenants on the lots. Larry Murphy said there were no 
covenants. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report stating that the town of Ellsworth and the State Plan 
. Review Agency have approved the final plat. He recommended approval of the five additional lots with the 
condition that a park fee of $3,000.00 be paid prior to the final plat being recorded. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the-final plat for Maple Hill Subdivision with a park fee of 
$3,000.00. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for Cedar Ridge Subdivision located in theE 1h of theW 1;2 of the SW 
Y4, Section 2, T24N, Rl8W, Trenton Township, near 1501

h Avenue, Phil Wilgrubs present: 

Phil Wilgrubs stated that he has all the required approvals. Rich Ruemmele asked ifthe temporary cui-de-sacs 
are in place. Phil Wilgrubs stated that they were in place. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report stating that the town of Trenton and the State Plan 
Review Agency have approved the final plat. The town has also approved the rock road base. A bond of 
$14,260.00 has been submitted for final paving. He recommended that the Land Management Committee grant 
final plat approval with the condition that a park fee of $7,200.00 be paid prior to the final plat being recorded. 
Rich Ruemmele asked staff if the park fee calculation is based on ten percent of the recent sale price. Staff said 
the park fee was based on that calculation. Rich Ruemmele asked the applicant if the paving has been 
scheduled. Phil Wilgrubs said it has been scheduled. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the final plat for Cedar Ridge Subdivision with a park fee of 
$7,200.00. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Will Kline 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

""ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

COUNTY CLERK FAX (715) 273-6864 
""P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 7th of July, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the County 
Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 6-23-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

Discuss/take action on !-lot CSM for Michaei and Susan Moldenhauer (3rd lot in last 5 
years) located in the SW \14 ofthe SW \14, Sec. 1, T24N, R18W, offof150111 Avenue, 
Trenton Township 

Matt Janiak, Eau Claire County Surveyor and President of Wisconsin County Surveyors 
Association, to provide information on county surveyor position duties 

David Zenk, President, GPS Applications, Inc., to discuss and demonstrate GPS 
equipment 

Discuss Trenton Island buyout property 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 
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-PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
~~"'ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

. PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
.,?.0. BOX 647 
8:LLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
July 7, 1999- 7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell 
' '. ,; ., 

Others: Will Kline, MattBoltermanJ see attached list 
\ { 

. ' NextlMeetingDates:_ July 7, 21; August 4, 18; September 8, 21; October 5 and 20, 1999 . 
\ 

Motion byRuemmele/Blaisdell to approve the minutes ofthe June 23, 1999, meeting. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's Report: Bob Sheffers-was present. He reported that twelve monuments were set in June in Trenton 
and Diamond Bluff The Pierce County Highway Department drilled in four of the monuments. Ruemmele 
asked Mr. Sheffers to explain how the itemized work list correlates to the enclosed maps. Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the surveyor's report. Motion carried. 

Approve Vouchers: Motion by Schroeder/Ruemelle to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on one-lot CSM for Michael and Susan Moldenhauer (3rd lot in last 5 years) located in the 
SW V4 ofthe SW 114. Sec. l, T24N, RISW, off of 150111 Avenue, Trenton Township: 
Applicant briefly explained her request. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report stating that the property is zoned Rural Residential-20, 
which allows for the new lot to be created. The soil test indicates that the soils are suitable for a soil absorption 
system. Trenton Township has approved the proposed driveway access. He recommended approval ofthe one
lot CSM with the condition that the $600.00 park fee be paid at final approval. Rich Ruemelle inquired about 
Lots 1 and 2 meeting the minimum acreage requirements, as well as if the shed will become part ofLot 1. Staff 
stated that the lots will meet minimum acreage requirements and that the shed will become part ofLot 1. 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemelle to approve the one-lot CSM with staffs park fee condition. Motion carried. 

Matt Janiak, Eau Claire County Surveyor and President of Wisconsin County Surveyors Association, to provide 
information on county surveyor position duties: 
Mr. Janiak described the duties and organizational structure of the Eau Claire County Surveying Department. 
He then answered questions from the Land Management Committee and staff Les Van Horn, Brown County 
Surveyor, was present and asked the Land Management Committee if he could comment on how his department 
conducts surveying activities. Bill Jung, La Crosse County Surveyor was also present and asked if he could 
briefly describe La Crosse County's surveying program. Land Management Committee members asked Mr. 
Van Horn and Mr. J ung questions regarding how their departments conduct surveying activities. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Page 2 - 7-7-99 LMC Minutes 
David Zenk. President. GPS Applications. Inc .. to discuss and demonstrate GPS equipment: 
Mr. Zenk passed out information on Global Positioning Systems (GPS), as well as a cost estimate of equipment 
needed to equip a surveying department. He then presented a brief summary of GPS technology. Land 
Management Committee members, as well as the surveyors in. ~ttendance, had questions for Mr. Zenk. 

Discuss Trenton Island buyout property: . 
Will Kline passed out maps of the parcels acquired by Pierce County in the Trenton Island buy out project. He 
stated that Land Management staff is currently working with Corporate Counsel and the Treasurer's office to 
clarify a few ownership issues. Bill Schroeder inquired about the current status of the eight Bay City parcels. 
Mr. Kline recommended that the ownership of the eight parcels be transferred to Bay City. The committee 
discussed if the transfer of the Bay City parcels should occur separately from other potential transfers of 
Trenton Island buy <?Ut properties. The Land Management Committee recommended that staff discuss the issue 
with the Pierce County Administrative Coordinator. Two residents of Trenton Island were present and 
expressed their desire that the Pierce County parcels to be returned to their natural state. 

Motion to adjoumby Schroeder/Ruemelle. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Will Kline 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN .. ~·· ... :·:~-··.~ 
~·: .!j·":.;,:;t: 

DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORD~ 
~'""ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 

PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

~ T 
COUNTY CLERK 

FAX (715) 273-6864 
,_,P.O. BOX 647 

ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 21st of July, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
ANNEX MEETING ROOM, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 7-7-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on 1-lot CSM for TW Homes, Tom Hansen (3rd lot in last 5 years) 
located in the NW V4 of the NW V4 and the SW V4 ofthe NW V4, Section 10, T27N, 
R17W, off of 59ih Street, Martell Township, Pierce County 

Discuss/take action on final approval for South Park subdivision plat (7lots), Larry 
Murphy, located in theSE V4 ofthe NE V4 and the SW V4 ofthe NE V4, Section 17, River 
Falls Township, off of770th Avenue, Pierce County 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the 
General Rural Flexible-8 zone, by Betty Backes on a parcel efland located in the W Y2 of 
the NE V4, Section 13, T26N, R20W, Oak Grove Township, off of 550th Avenue, Pierce 
County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Commercial to Primary Agriculture by 
Brad and Doreen Helgeson on a 3.67 acre parcel efland located in theSE V4 of theSE lf4 
of Section 14, T27N, R17W, Martell Township, near the intersection of 5351h and 7801h 
A venue near Martell 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss Town ofMartell request for one year moratorium for large scale agricultural 
operations 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 
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MINUTES- LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
July 21, 1999 
Annex :Meeting Room, CoUithouse, EllswOiih 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Will Kline, Matt Bolterman, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

Next meeting dates: August 4, 18; September 8,21; October 5, 20, 1999. 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the minutes of7-7-99. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on 1-lot CSM for TW Homes, Tom Hansen (3n.
1 lot in last 5 years) located in the NW 114 

ofthe NW 1;4 and the SW V4 ofthe NW V4, Section 10, T27N, R17W, offof59i11 Street, Martell Township: 
Tom Hansen was present and reviewed his proposal to adjust lot lines on one of his recently created 15+ acre 
parcels. This change to the lot line will result in the lot being less than 15 acres in size and the third lot 
created in a five-year period. 
Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report including issues pertaining to the request. He said 
the parcel is zoned Primary Agriculture,. A soil test has been done indicating a mound septic system and 
Martell Township has approved driveway access for this lot. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee approve this one-lot CSM with the condition that the park fee of $600.00 be paid at final 
approval. Motion by Blaisdell/Ruemmele to approve this one lot CSM with the staff condition that the park 
fee be paid at final approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for South Park subdivision plat (7 lots), Larry Murphy, located in the 
SE V4 of the NE V4 and the SW 114 of the NE V4, Section 17, River Falls Township, off of770111 Avenue: 
Mark Peavey was present representing Murphy Surveying. He said he felt all the requirements had been met 
for final approval. Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report saying all the roads have been 
constructed and street numbers have been assigned, River Falls Township has approved the final plat, and 
the State Plat Review Agency has approved the South Park Subdivision final plat. He recommended the 
Land Management Committee grant final plat approval for the South Park Subdivision with the following 
conditions: · 
1. Park fee of$9,960.00 ($2,400.00 has been paid for prior CSM approval), based on the recent sale 

price of the property, shall be paid before tina! plat is recorded with the Pierce County Register of 
Deeds Office. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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7-21-99 LMC- page 2 
2. The Land Management Department shall release the erosion control bond when the site is completely 

stabilized. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Blaisdell to grant final approval for South Park Subdivision plat with staff conditions. 
Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the General Rural Flexible-
8 zone by Betty Backes on a parcel of land located in the Wll/2 ofthe NE 1;4, Section 13, T26N. R20W. Oak 
Grove Township. offof5501

h Avenue, Pierce County: Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as 
published. Betty Backes and her son were present. She said she initially wanted to split her property 6.33 
acre parcel zoned GRF-8 and sell three acres to her son. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public 
comments with the following offered: 

Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Town Chairman: Dennis said the township would have supported allowing Ms. 
Backes to subdivide her 6.33 acre lot into two as Oak Grove has a 3 acre minimum lot size requirement and 
there are less than 8 homes in the 40 acres this lot is located in. He felt that the formula for figuring density 
had changed since Oak Grove adopted the zoning ordinance. There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman said the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance does not allow the property to be 
split any further. He reviewed the issues pertaining to the request including the fact that there are seven 
houses that are incorporated in this small subdivision along 5551

h Avenue. The lot sizes are approximately 
five acres. He clarified how density is calculated. Very lengthy discussion ensued regarding density and 
zoning districts. Ruemmele felt this was a density issue and that the agenda item is for a conditional use 
permit. Motion by Ruemmele to deny the conditional use request based on the density requirements of the 
zoning district the parcel is in, second by Schroeder. Motion carried. 

A five-minute recess was taken prior to the next agenda item. 

Discuss Town ofMartell request for one-year moratorium for large-scale agricultural operations: 
Chairperson Kozak said the zoning ordinance re-write was done in 1996 after several public hearings and 
meetings were held. She said the zoning ordinance and the Land Management Committee recognizes that a 
fine line exists between uses and owner's rights and that the Committee also recognizes that decisions by 
them impact the entire county. She said the request for a moratorium for large-scale agricultural operations 
came from Martell Township but would impact the entire county. She said the Land Conservation Office is 
also studying this issue. She said this was just an educational fomm and rio action would be taken on this 
item tonight. She asked that statements be limited to 3 minutes. Chairperson then called on persons to speak 
that had indicated they wished to with a sign-up slip. The following people spoke: 

Miles Cross, Gilman Twp: Favored moratorium 
Harold Fosmo, Martell Township and Izak Walton League: Favored moratorium. 
Bob Fetzer, El Paso Twp: Owned family corporate farm and wanted to grow. 
Susan West, Martell Twp: Favored moratorium, spoke on geology. 
Gloria Senft, Martell Twp: Supports moratorium, felt overwhelming township support. 
Julie Kennefeck, Martell Township: Raises rare-breed livestock, favored moratorium. 
John Kennefeck, Martell Township: Supported moratorium, spoke on problems with clay-lined lagoons.· 
Valerie Nelson: Supports moratorium, Chairperson Kozak read her statement. 



7-21-99 LMC- page 3 
James Senft, Martell Twp: Supports moratorium, read statement. 
Pat Wiff, Martell Twp: Supports moratorium, concerned about water supply. 
Rick Rooney, Martell; Supports moratorium, has shallow well he's concerned about. 
Roland Nelson, Martell Twp: Supports 1 year moratorium, thinks factory farms in hurry to become 

established prior to research. 
Dan Knutson, Martell Twp: Supported 1 year moratorium, questioned investors in Baldwin proposal. 
Ted Miner, Rock Elm Twp: Supports moratorium, thinks Wisconsin late in addressing issue. 
Nora Koch: Read statement, supports moratorium. 
Dan Wilcox, Martell Township: Fisheries biologist, supports resolution for moratorium. 
Robert Richardson, Spring Lake Township: Against moratorium but supports farmers, wants study done. 
Marvin Baaman, Martell Twp: Chairperson Kozak read letter indicating not in support of moratorium. 
William Gilles, Martell Twp Chairman: Supported resolution for moratorium as what township residents 

want. 

There were no more statements. Chairman Kozak said this issue may be back on the Land Management 
Committee agenda the last of August or first of September, 1999. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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t>IERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN i. .... •. 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

,,m'"ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 4th of August, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 7-21-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from General Rural to Light Industrial by 
Steve Schoeder on a parcel of land located in the NW 1/4 of theSE 114 of Section 35, 
T27N, R 15W, Spring Lake Township, N6695 State Road 72, Elmwood 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Tranquility Bay, Ned Hilleren subdivision plat 
located in the S Yz ofthe NW 114, and theN Yz ofthe SW Y4, Section 7, T24N, Rl6W, 
town of Maiden Rock, off of 125 111 Avenue, Maiden Rock 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for a golf driving/practice range in the 
Agriculture/Residential zone by Judy Mose on a parcel of land located in the SW Y4 ofthe 
SE 1;4, Section 21, T25N, R 15\V, town of Union, off of CTH S, Plum City 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the 
Primary Agriculture zone, by Jerry M. Kolve on a parcel of land located in theSE Y4 of 
the NE 1;4, Section 8, T27N, R 17\V, town of Mar1ell, off of 650111 Street, River Falls 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on Town of River Falls rezoning of Bjork property 

Discuss/take action on County Surveyor's position 

Discuss/take action on transferring ownership of eight Trenton Island buy-out properties 
to the Village of Bay City · 

Discuss/take action on appointment of citizen member to the Land Management 
Committee 

Agenda items fi:.1r future meetings 
Adjourn 

~ Working today for a better tomorrow 'EJ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMI!TE~E'•"Y</i=D: BY· 

County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth s: 9 :~.;:;iure , !ia,/;{{~ ...... _ ... 
1 

August4, 1999-7:00p.m. '·· ·· ··~ ~ ' ¥ 
Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blais~lt::; ?{/lie /qq .. . , 
Others: Will Kline, James Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:03p.m. 

Next meeting dates: August 19; September 8, 21; October 5, 20; November 10, 30, 1999 

Approve minutes: Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the minutes of7-21-99. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's Report: Bob Sheffers was present. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the surveyors report. 
Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: Question as to who Hibbard was. Kline said he is the attorney representing Pierce County 
Board of Adjustment regarding Riviera Airport. Motion to approve vouchers by Schroeder/Ruemmele. Motion 
carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from General Rural to Light Industrial by Steve Schoeder on a 
parcel of land located in the NW Y4 ofthe SE Y4 of Section 35, T27N, RI5W, Spring Lake Township, N6695 
State Road 72, Elmwood: Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Steve Schoeder was 
present and reviewed his proposal. He passed out minutes from Spring Lake Township that indicated they had 
approved the rezone at a town board meeting. He said his plans were to put an addition 48 ft. wide along the 
front of the building which is 70 feet long. He said the front 20ft would be for office area, the remaining used 
for manufacturing. He said since the State DOT has denied him access off ofHwy 72, the existing access will 
be used, therefore all truck traffic will stay in the back where it currently is. Chairperson Kozak opened the 
hearing to public comments with the following people speaking: 

Tracy Lien, Village ofEimwood, Martin Street: Said they moved here two years ago and at that time were told 
the area would always be agricultural or residential. Since then the factory site has been rezoned light industrial 
and now it is being proposed to move the factory closer to the residential area. She said a vacuum system has 
since been installed that is very loud. Kleinhans said that during site plan review the vacuum system that is 
located outside will be required to be enclosed to reduce the noise. Schoeder acknowledged that when the 
neighbors called about the noise, his son that manages the plant acknowledged that it is loud. 

Nancy Glaus, Village ofElmwood, Martin Street: Said trucks coming in and out, when they back up there is a 
beeping noise, and they come in at all hours. Last Thursday night at 12:30 trucks were coming in and picking 
things up and its an annoyance. 

""""""" 
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Linda Garfield, Village ofElmwood, Martin Street: Said there is a village industrial site on the back of Martin 
Street so it is sandwiched between two industrial sites. 

Scott Lien, Village of Elmwood, Martin Street: If the vacuums can legally be inside the building, how was it 
approved that they are on the outside. Kleinhans said they came after the rezone and he wasn't aware they 
were there. 

Tracy Lien: Said she taped a video of the site from the patio of her home. The video was viewed. Said their 
home is close enough so they can hear workers talking on their cigarette breaks. Feels this use will decrease 
the value of the homes in the area as people will not want to buy next to a light industrial area. 

Scott Lien: Asked why expansion to the west or south isn't considered to keep it away from a residential area? 
Kleinhans said there are floodplain problems to the west and south preventing expansion in that direction. 

Nancy Glaus: Asked if schedule of trucks could be altered? S. Schoeder said those are the hours that trucks 
have to come to make deliveries but perhaps a switch could be put on the trucks to shut off the beeping. 

Lori Smith, Village ofElmwood, Martin Street: Said she shared the same feelings as her neighbors and was 
concerned that if it is decided to rezone, the neighbors would not have enough input. 

Scott Lien: Questioned driveway. S. Schoeder said the state denied access off ofHwy 72 so the driveway will 
remain the same. Lien said everyone on Martin Street is opposed and he and his wife presented a signed 
petition showing their opposition (on file in Dept. of Land Mgmt). 

Chairperson Kozak closed the public comment portion of the hearing. 

Blaisdell questioned Kleinhans as to when site plan review is done? Kleinhans explained that when S. Schoeder 
comes in to get his land use permit to construct the addition (after the rezone is complete) Kleinhans would start 
the site plan review process to ensure that what he is doing meets the terms of the light industrial zone. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report saying the rezone of the site was originally done on 
August 10, 1997. He reviewed issues pertaining to the request. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee approve the request to rezone a 150ft by 600ft parcel owned by Mr. Schoeder from General Rural 
to Light Industrial and send on to the County Board for their approval. 

Lengthy discussion took place regarding how far the building site is from the residential area and how the noise 
and screening issues will be addressed. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to send this rezone request on to the 
County Board recommending their approval and that site plan review also include input from the neighbors. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final approval for Tranquility Bay, Ned Hilleren subdivision plat located in the S Y2 of 
the NW Y4. and theN Yz of the SW Y4, Section 7 T24N. R16W. town ofMaiden Rock. off of 125th Avenue. 
Maiden Rock: 
Ned Hilleren was present and reviewed the approval process up until this point. He explained how he had 
purchased more acreage to make lot 10 more workable with the existing slope. He said he felt that he had met 
all requirements needed for final approval. 
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Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report. He said that all conditions from Preliminary Plat 
approval had been met. He said on the lot nine approximately 40,000 sq. ft. lying within the shoreland area had 
been disturbed but felt that since the site on top was stabilized, the erosion control bond would be sufficient. He 
noted that the letter of credit for the erosion control should be released when the entire property is completely 
stabilized. He recommended final plat approval for Tranquility Bay subdivision with the following conditions: 
I. Park fee of$15,000 ($3,000 per acre) shall be paid before final plat is recorded with the Pierce County 

Register ofDeeds Office. The park fee is equivalent to ten percent of the recent sale price of the 
property. 

2. Final approval obtained from the State Plat Review Agency. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant final plat approval for Tranquility Bay Subdivision with staff 
conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for a golf driving/practice range in the 
Agriculture/Residential zone by Judy Mose on a parcel ofland located in the SW ~of theSe~. Section 21. 
T25N. R15W. town ofUnion. offofCTH S. Plum City: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Said her plans were to have a driving and range and 
perhaps sell some snacks. She showed a map which detailed her proposed operation including the placement of 
the T' s, etc. 

· Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report saying that he had done a site visit to the 17 acre parcel. 
He said Ms. Mose attempted to annex this property into the village ofPlum City to potentially expand the 
mobile home court but installation of public utilities through the water run along County Road S would require 
a lift station making the project cost prohibitive. He said a portion of the property is mapped floodplain. He 
discussed issues pertaining to the request and recommended the Land Management Committee approve this 
conditional use permit request with the following conditions: 
1. The hours of operation shall be specified and be compatible with adjacent residential uses. 
2. The portable privy shall be located not less than 25 feet from buildings and lot lines and be located out 

of the floodplain. 
-3. The conditional use permit shall be issued for a two-year period after staff compliance review is 

completed. 
4. Fencing, netting, or a natural screen shall be established to prevent golfballs from landing in 265th 

Street. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following speaking: 
Ken Waldvogel, Plum City: Said he lived in the area and wondered where the balls would be going? Also 
questioned if tickets were currently being sold in Plum City for this venture? There were no further public 
comments. 

Ms. Mose acknowledged that tickets are being sold. Lengthy discussion ensued regarding balls landing on 
public roads, possible screening options, other safety issues, liability and liability insurance. Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve this conditional use request through the end of the year (December 31) with 
staff conditions 1-3 but specifying hours of operation be dawn to dusk in condition 1 and eliminating condition 
4. At the end of the year staff is to review and renew for a length of time they see proper if the operation seems 
to be going smoothly with no problems. Motion carried with all member in favor except Kozak who was 
opposed. 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Primary Agriculture zone, 
by Jerry M. Kolve on a parcel ofland located in the SE ~of the NE ~. Section 8. T27N. Rl7W. town of 
Martell. off of 650th Street. River Falls: 



8-4-99 LMC - page 4 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Jeny Kolve was present and said that he had two 
mobile homes that he rents and wants to remove one and build a log home. He said both mobile homes would 
be removed within one year. He said that he had not brought this request to the Martell Town Board yet. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 
Lynn Huescamp, Martell Township: Read a statement regarding the adoption ofPierce County ordinances by 
Martell Township and objecting to residential use of primary agriculture land. There were no further public 
comments. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report saying the Primary Agriculture district has a residential 
density of two homes per forth acres. The two mobile homes are currently located on a 12.12 acre parcel and 
that the allowable number of residential sites on this property is one. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee deny this conditional use request for an accessory residence due to the fact that the lot does not meet 
the density requirements specified in the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. Mr. Kolve then said that he would 
remove both mobile homes from this lot. He was informed that if he removed both mobile homes and built a 
log home, he would not need a conditional use permit. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to deny the 
conditional use request for an accessory dwelling due to the fact it does not meet the density requirement of the 
Primary Agriculture Zone. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Town ofRiver Falls rezoning ofBjork property: 
Scott Bjork was present saying he had purchased a 74 acre property at auction in 1998 knowing that it was 
zoned exclusive agriculture. His intention was to sell off the homestead and utilize the agricultural lands. 

Louie Campbell, River Falls Town Chairman passed out copies of his letter to the Pierce County Board of 
Supervisors in opposition to this rezone and read the letter aloud. He was a member of the River Falls Town 
Board that did not vote in favor of the rezone. He also read the minutes from the River Falls Planning 
Commission where Maureen Ash denied the rezone request, but later at a town board meeting she voted in 
favor of it. He discussed the order of events as he saw them. Ed Hanson, River Falls Township Zoning 
Administrator also spoke in opposition to the rezone request. They both felt it would jeopardize the townships 
Exclusive Agriculture zoning. Lengthy discussion took place regarding facts and issues and conflicting 
information obtained related to this rezone request. 

Staff report: Jim Kleinhans said River Falls Township has had difficulty defending its Exclusive Agriculture 
Zoning because of development pressure. The River Falls Town Board approved the rezone request and now it 
needs a recommendation to the County Board by the Land Management Committee that they support a rezone 
before the rezone can take place. The River Falls Town Board determined that the requested rezone from 
Exclusive Ag. To Ag. Residential of the 4.9 acre homestead site is appropriate based upon factors required to be 
considered under Chapter 91 of the Wisconsin Statutes and under Section 17.06 (10) of the General Code of 
Ordinances of the Town of River Falls. Because of this Kleinhans recommended the Land Management 
Committee submit a memo to the Pierce County board of supervisors in support of this rezone. 

Committee members were sympathetic to the feelings of those in support ofExclusive Ag. Zoning but felt if the 
action of the town board wasn't supported, the Land Management Committee would become an appeal board in 
Exclusive Ag. Zoning issues for River Falls Township. Motion by Schroeder/R.uemmele to support this rezone 
and send a recommendation on to the County Board for their approval. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on County surveyor's position: 
Will Kline reviewed his written memo that summarized the research that had been done regarding the County 
Surveyor's position, including the three options he had analyzed. He said he supported Option 2 of changing 
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the county smveyor position from an appointed contractural position to a full-time county employee position, 
including the hiring of a full-time assistant for field and office work. He reviewed the cost to the County and 
the funding sources. 

Bob She:ffers was present and discussed his tenure as County Surveyor. After lengthy discussion of the options 
by the committee, motion by Ruemmele/Blaisdell to support Option 2 to recommend to change the surveyor's 
position to full-time including a full-time assistant beginning in the next fiscal year (2000). Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on transferring ownership of eight Trenton Island buy-out properties to the Village of Bay 
City: 
Will Kline said he had looked at the eight parcels and doesn't think they are of any use to the county. This 
action taken tonight would be the first step in transferring ownership of these parcels to the Village ofBay City 
who are interested in them and approve of starting the process. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the 
transferring ownership of eight Trenton Island buy-out properties located in the Village ofBay City to the 
Village ofBay City. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on appointment of citizen member to the Land Management Committee: 
Chairperson Kozak said the statements of interest/resumes were given to the committee members earlier and all 
seemed like good candidates. Committee members agreed that two stood out, Jay Richardson and J e:ffHolst. 
After discussion the committee agreed that they were not opposed to making a decision tonight. Motion by 
Blaisdell/Schroeder to support the appointment of Jeff Holst as a citizen member to the Land Management 
Committee. Motion carried with Ruemmele not voting. 

Jay Richardson was present and said that the Martell moratorium on large, corporate farms and being 
approached by a county board member was what prompted him to apply. He said sitting through the meeting 
this evening made it clear to him that important decisions are made by this committee. 

Motion to convene into closed session pursuant to Section 19.85(1)(g) by Ruemmele, second by Blaisdell with 
all members voting aye. Motion carried. 

Motion by Blaisdell, second by Ruemmele to return to open session. Motion carried. 

Motion by Schroeder to appeal Judge Wings decision regarding Riviera Airport's use of the riverway district, 
second by Blaisdell. Motion carried with ayes by Kozak and Blaisdell, Ruemmele voting nay, and Schroeder 
abstaining from voting. 

Motion to adjourn by Blaisdell!Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 18th of August, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 8-4-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Discuss/take action on concept plat approval for Dennis Goodwin, Francis Ogden, 
Surveyor, located in theN V2 of the NW 1!4, Section 29, and the SW 1!4 ofthe SW 114, 
Section 20, T26N, R l9W, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss Red Wing Airport expansion project 

Discuss Site Plan Review criteria 

Discuss issues relating to private roads 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 
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County Clerk's Office 

AUG 1 3 1999 
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MINUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
August 18, 1999-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Will Kline, James Kleinhans, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:03 p.m. 

Next meeting dates: September 8, 21; October 5, 20; November 10, 30, 1999 

Approve minutes: Ruemmele requested that the motion regarding the county surveyor position be changed in 
the August 4, 1999, minutes to read as follows: Motion by Ruemmele!Blaisdell to support Option 2 to 
recommend to change the surveyor's position to full-time including a full-time assistant beginning in the next 
fiscal year (2000). Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the minutes of August 4, 1999. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept plat approval for Dennis Goodwin. Francis Ogden, Surveyor, located in theN Yz 
of the NW ~.Section 29, and the SW ~of the SW ~.Section 20, T26N. R19W, Oak Grove Township: 
Francis Ogden and Bill Holst were present and reviewed the concept plat. Mr. Ogden and Mr. Holst also 
described future plans for some of the surrounding property. 

Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report and recommended that the Land Management Committee 
grant concept plat approval for the proposed Dennis Goodwin plat. Ruemmele asked Kleinhans if the 
committee could give concept and preliminary plat approval at the same time. Kleinhans said the committee 
has that option. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to grant concept and preliminary plat approval. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss Red Wing Airport expansion project: ,, 
Kline summarized th~ on-site meeting that occurred Qh August 11, 1999. The meeting focused on efforts to 
devise a reforestatiodplanfor,trees that were re;novdl along 135th Avenue as part of the current airport 
expansion project. ~epre~entati~es\frpm;t~~ qty oQRed Wing presented a reforestation plan, as did the 
neighbors that live along 135th Avenue. Tlie Cjty o:6Red Wing will create a revised reforestation plan prior to 
the next on-site meeting on August 24, 1999. kiine/will be present at the August 24, 1999, meeting. Kline 
stated that the Land Management Committee will approve a final reforestation plan per condition number five 
of the City ofRed Wing's November 25, 1998, conditional use permit. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
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Discuss Site Plan Review criteria: 
Kleinhans reviewed the staff report, which summarized Section 11.03 of the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance. 
Kleinhans stated that tJ1ere is currently no fee for site plan review. Kozak asked if the Land Management 
Committee must be involved in the site plan review process. Kleinhans stated that staff review is all that is 
required unless an applicant appeals staff's recommendations. Blaisdell stated that he was concerned that 
surrounding property owners would not be aware that a review was being undertaken. A discussion took place 
regarding this issue. Kline stated that a brochure will be created that will explain the site review process. The 
brochure could be inserted with the public hearing letter that is sent to surrounding property owners when a 
rezone involving site review is proposed. 

Discuss issues relating to private roads: 
Kleinhans reviewed the staff report, which outlined several issues that staff has become aware of regarding 
private roads. Issues discussed included town and county road design standards, as well as the placement of 
rural address signs. Dennis Gagnier, Town Chairperson, Oak Grove Township, stated that Oak Grove 
Township has its own road design standards. The committee discussed road design issues at length. Kline 
stated that he is going to call all town chairpersons to determine if they have road design standards. Ruemmele 
suggested that staff make this issue a priority. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Schroeder. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Will Kline 



7 . 
--~--------------------------------------------

8 . ------------------------------------------------
9. ------------------------------------------------
10. -----------------------------------------------
11. -----------------------------------------------
12. -----------------------------------------------
13. -----------------------------------------------
14. -----------------------------------------------
15. -----------------------------------------------
16. -----------------------------------------------
17. -----------------------------------------------
18. 

------------------------------------------~---

19. -----------------------------------------------
20. -----------------------------------------------
21. -----------------------------------------------
22. ------------------------------------------------
23. ------------------------------------------------
24. 

------------------------~----------------------



-PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
.l>EPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 8th of September, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 8-18-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Rural Residential-8 to Commercial by 
Mike Miller, on a 7. 9 acre parcel described as Lots 1 and 2 of Certified Survey Map 
recorded in Volume 2, Page 13 5 being part of the SW V4 of the SW V4 and the NW V4 of 
the SW V4, Section 35, T25N, R18W, Trenton Township at the intersection ofCTH VV 
andHwy35. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory 
residence in the Primary Agriculture zone by JeffEsterby on a parcel ofland described as 
Lot 1 of Certified Survey Map recorded in Volume 5, Page 31, located in the SW V4 of the 
NE V4, Section 17, T25N, R17W, Hartland Township off of320th Avenue. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit 

Discuss/take action on 4-lot CSM for Terry Pirius located in the NE V4 of the NE Y4, 
Section 21, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township, off of CTH QQ, Prescott 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from General Rural Flexible-8 to Rural 
Residential-12 by Oak Grove Township on the following parcels ofland: N1/2 ofNW V4 
of SW V4, Nl/2 ofNE V4 ofSW V4, SE V4 ofSE V4 and theN Y2 of Section 13, T26N, 
R20W, Oak Grove Township 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Light Industrial to Industrial, for Pierce
Pepin Cooperative Services, for a propane bulk plant facility on a parcel ofland described 
as Lot 6 of Certified Survey Map recorded in Volume 5, Page 15, located in theE Y2 of 
the NE V4 of Section 23, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, at the intersection ofHWY 
10 and 63. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Agenda items for future meetings 

Adjourn~ CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
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MINUTES -Land Management Committee Meeting 
September 8, 1999-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, JeffHolst, Merlin Blaisdell, Rita Kozak arriving at 
approximately 7:30p.m. 

Others: Will Kline, Matt Holterman, Jim Kleinhans, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Vice-chairperson Ruemmele. 

Next meeting dates: September 21; October 5 and 20; November 10 and 30, 1999. 

Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of8-18-99. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's report: Bob Sheffers was present and briefly reviewed his written report. Motion by 
Schroeder /Blaisdell to approve the surveyor's report. Motion carried. 

Approve vouchers: Motion by Blaisdell/Schroeder to approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Rural Residential-8 to Commercial by Mike Miller. on a 
7.9 acre parcel described as Lots 1 and 2 of Certified Survey Map recorded in volume 2, page 135 being 
part ofthe SW Y4 ofthe SW Y4 and the NW Y4 ofthe SW Y4. Section 35, T 25N. R18W, Trenton Township 
at the intersection of CTH VV and Hwy 3 5: 
Ruemmele read the hearing notice as published. Mike Miller was present and explained his request which 
was to rezone property recently purchased from Pierce County from RR-8 to Commercial in order to 
construct a contractors shop from which to conduct his home building business. Ruemmele opened the 
hearing to public comments with the following offered: 

Robert MacLeod, Prescott (Trenton Twp. Landowner): Asked what RR-8 district was. Kleinhans 
explained it was a residential district with 5-acre average lot sizes. Mr. MacLeod expressed concerns 
about trucks sitting on the site and trash accumulating there. Expressed concern about the design of the 
building. Kleinhans explained restrictions connected with the commercial zoning district. Miller 
described his proposed building. 
Wayne Beard, Hiawatha Heights resident: Asked if Mr. Miller sold Lot 2,would adjacent landowners 
have any notification as to what it would be used for. Kleinhans said any commercial application that 
complied with the terms of the commercial zoning district could be conducted there without further public 
notification. 
Kristin Hufnagel, Hiawatha Heights resident: Asked what affect this rezone would have on adjacent land 
values? Ruemmele said this committee looks at other issues and referred her to the township assessor. 
She also asked if a gas statio~d be placed there. Kleinhans affirmed. 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
WOSCONSON Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Being no further comments that portion of the hearing was closed. 
Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report saying Trenton Township supports this rezone. Bob 
Struss of the Trenton Town Board was present confirming their approval. Kleinhans recommended 
committee approval and a resolution forwarded to the County Board for their approval. Motion by 
Schroeder /Blaisdell to approve this rezone and forward to the County Board for approval. Motion 
carried. 

Public hear to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Primary 
Agriculture zone by JeffEsterby on a parcel ofland described as Lot 1 of Certified Survey Map recorded 
in Volume 5, Page 31, located in the SW V4 of the NE V4. Section 17. T25N. R17W. Hartland Township 
off of320th Avenue: 
Kozak read the hearing notice as published. JeffEsterby was present and explained that he wants to build 
a shop with living quarters above for himself He then wants to build a house on the same 2-acre parcel, 
which he will move in to. His plans for the apartment over the shop are to either rent it out or to house his 
clients during his construction of their dwelling. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public 
comments with the following offered: 

David Esterby, Chairman, Hartland Town Board and father of JeffEsterby: Said as Jeff's father, he owns 
all the land around and it will continue to be used for agricultural purposes, therefore didn't feel the 
density issue was a problem. He said that in his position as a town board member, the township supports 
this use. 

Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report saying what is being proposed does not meet the 
density requirement of the zoning ordinance. He said he couldn't support this conditional use permit 
because of the density issue and recom1llended this not be approved. Discussion ensued regarding 
density, the amount ofland owned by JeffEsterby and the mixed uses he is proposing for his two acres 
zoned primary agriculture. The transferring of density between owners was discussed. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to table this agenda item to allow Corporation Counsel to review the transferring of 
densities between owners. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on 4-lot CSM for Terry Pirius located in the NE V4 of the NE V4. Section 21. T26N. 
R19W. Oak Grove Township. off ofCTH 00. Prescott: 
Terry Pirius and Francis Ogden were present. Pirius said he is proposing a four lot CSM in Oak Grove 
Township. Access is through land owned by Stan Boles. He showed a large map that explained his 
proposal. 
Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report and recommended the Land Management 
Committee approve this four-lot CSM with the following conditions: 
1. Park fee of $2400 ($600 per lot) shall be paid at final approval 
2. Erosion control bond or a letter of credit in the amount of $5200 shall be submitted before any earth 

moving takes place on the property. The bond or letter of credit shall not be released until the 
entire site is completely stabilized. 

3. Oak Grove Township shall approve the road base and construction of the road. This includes the 
portion of the road on Mr. Boles property. 

4. Oak Grove Township shall approve the current four-lot CSM. 
5. The driveway access shall be shared for lots three and four. 
6. The .896 acre outlot shall be eliminated. 
7. The Pierce County Highway Department shall approve the road construction onto CTH QQ after it is 

paved. 
8. Final approval by Land Management Committee required. 
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Ruemmele said since Dennis Gagnier was present, he would be interested in hearing from Oak Grove 
Township. Kozak read a letter sent to Oak Grove Town Board from Mark Schroeder, Administrator, 
Department ofLand Management, regarding the road and written on May 20, 1998. Gagnier said that by 
building roads without any approval, as was done with this one, erosion control issues are bypassed, and 
the road over the dam is questionable. He said the township doesn't want the responsibility of inspecting 
this road. He said the county highway department approved the access site with Stan Boles but at the 
time it was just a field road, not a road for access to a residential development. Ogden confirmed that the 
highway department only wants to look at the road after it is blacktopped. Lengthy discussion ensued 
regarding the construction of the dam, which was converted to a road by Mr. Boles. Ruemmele said if 
Mr. Pirius is going to get approval on this 4-lot CSM, he will have to get road approval from the 
township. 

Jeff Benson of Oak Grove Township expressed concern about access to property he owns in the area. It 
was determined that what was being considered tonight did not jeopardize his access, but further 
development may, at which time the issue should be addressed. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to 
approve this 4-lot CSM with staff conditions. Discussion took place as to how the figure for the erosion 
control bond was arrived at. After discussion, motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to amend his previous 
motion to the amount of the road bond be determined by developer and staff in the amount that assures 
completion ofthe road. Motion amendment carried, amended motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from General Rural Flexible-8 to Rural Residential-12 by Oak 
Grove Township on the following parcels ofland: N Y2 ofthe NW ~ ofthe SW ~. N Y2 ofNE ~ ofSW 
~. SE ~of SE ~. and theN Y2 of Section 13. T26N. R20W. Oak Grove Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove township chairman, 
said this came about when an Oak Grove township resident tried to subdivide their parcel and weren't 
able to because it did not meet the density requirements of the zoning district. The township's 
understanding of the density allowed by zoning district was different than how it was interpreted by the 
county. He said the township wants to rezone approximately 400 acres within 2 miles of the City of 
Prescott so the zoning district more closely relates to the minimum lot size of3 acres required by the 
township. He said the township held a hearing regarding this rezone and no one showed up. He asked 
that the Land Management Committee support this rezone. 
Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 
Matt Gilman, Oak Grove Township: Said he was concerned about the value of the land in the area 
changing. There were no further public comments. 

Staff report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report including the background and issues pertaining 
to this request. He said it should be pointed that changing from GRF to RR-12 change the allowable uses 
from agricultural and residential uses to strictly residential uses. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee approve the request to rezone the 400 acres from General Rural Flexible-8 to Rural 
Residential-12. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve this rezone request and forward to the County 
Board for their approval. Motion carried. 

P"i.JWrcheanngto consrder·"3.-reEone request from Light Industrial to Industrial. for Pierce-Pepin 
Cooperative Services. f0r a pr~pane bulk plant facility on a parcel ofland described as Lot 6 of Certified 
Survey Map recorded ln-Volutb.e 5. Page 15. located in theE Y2 of the NE ~of Section 23. T26N. R18W. 
TrimbelleTownshiprat the intersection ofHwy 10 and 63: 
Chairperson Kozak"'read the hearing notice as published. Steve Healy and Jerry DeWolf of Pierce-Pepin 
Cooperativ€} were present andl explained the rezone request. Their plans are to locate a bulk propane 

. ···-·~----------=--~-----=J . . 
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facility on their 9-acre parcel and Land Management staff advised them that such facilities are only 
permitted in the industrial district. Their parcel is currently zoned Light Industrial. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 
Donald Gilbertson, Trimbelle Township: Said not clear on where the storage tank will sit but felt it might 
be safer in a more isolated area, as accidents involving expelled gas occur. Healy showed a map detailing 
their siting plans. He said they had originally looked at a site near Prescott but it didn't work out. He said 
the tank will be in the middle of their operation and skilled people have been hired to oversee the 
operation. 
Ed Hass, Director, Pierce-Pepin Electric: Said there was a need for the cooperative to diversify, their 
customers supported this proposal, he felt it was a good site and he hoped the rezone would be supported 
by the Land Management Committee. 
Teny Gaard, Trimbelle Township: Asked why Industrial zoning needed instead ofLight Industrial? 
Kleinhans said Light Industrial does not allow any outside storage so felt Industrial was the proper zoning 
district for this application. 
Dennis Gagnier, Oak Grove Township: Asked how many tanks and how big they were going to be. Jeny 
DeWolf said there would be two 3 0,"000 gallon above ground tanks. There were no other public 
comments. 

Staff report: Kleinhans reviewed his written report including the fact that the property is located at the 
intersection of two major highways and that Trimbelle Township is not opposed to this rezone request. 
He recommended the Land Management Committee approve this rezone request and forward a resolution 
to the Pierce County Board of Supervisors for adoption.. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve this 
rezone request for the use as proposed by Pierce-Pepin Cooperative and in the event that use ceases, the 
parcel revert back to Light Industrial zoning. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on Department ofLand Management 2000 budget: 
Will Kline discussed the proposed 2000 budget, with the discussion centering on the two proposed full 
time surveyor positions and the proposed half time GIS position. Three budget options related to the 
proposed new positions were discussed. Option 1 would be to recommend a budget that included the two 
full time positions and the half time position. Option 2 would be to recommend a budget that does not 
include the half time GIS position. Option 3 would be to recommend a budget that does not include any 
of the proposed new positions. Rich Ruemmele stated that one of the proposed GIS projects involved 
contracting out the creation of a geocoded County road system. Kline stated that this would give the 
County a current GIS road layer and would allow the County to be in compliance with a 2001 FCC 
mandate regarding 911 calls. Motion by Ruemmele/Blaisdell to support Option 2. Motion carried. 

Agenda items for future meetings: 
Will Kline said the strobe light at the Red Wing Airport is in place. It was decided to have the committee 
view the strobe as a group therefore a meeting of the Land Management Committee was scheduled for 
September 22, 8:00 p.m. in the Conference Room at the Red Wing Airport. 

Motion to adjourn by Ruemmele/Blaisdell. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 21st of September, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 9-8-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit to operate a farm and 
home based business that provides asphalt services in a General Rural zone on a parcel of 
land owned by Dean Schilling located in the NE V4 of theSE 1!4, Sec. 29, T27N, Rl5W, 
Spring Lake Township, W1731 710th Avenue, Spring Valley · 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit to construct a golf course in the Rural 
Residential-12 zone, by William Holst consisting of approximately 369 acres in Sections 
33 and 34, T26N, Rl9W, Oak Grove Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit for filling, grading, and excavating in 
the shoreland area by Brad Gardner on a parcel ofland located in the NE V4 of the NE 1!4, 
Sec. 1, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, o:ffof740th Street, Beldenville, Trimbelle 
Township 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on concept plat approval (Denlyn Addition, 11 lots) by Dennis 
Goodwin and William Holst located in the NW V4 of the NW 1!4, Sec. 29, the NE V4 of the 
NE V4 of Sec. 30, the SW V4 of the SW V4 and the NW V4 of the SW 1!4, Sec. 20, T26N, 
Rl9W, Oak Grove Township 
Discuss/take action on concept plat approval 

Continuation of a public hearing tabled on 9-8-99 to consider a request for a conditional 
use permit for an accessory residence in the Primary Agriculture zone by Je:ffEsterby on a 
2 acre parcel ofland in Section 17 ofHartland Township, off of320th Avenue 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Discuss GIS parcel mapping project 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

SEP 1 7 1999 

Signature-~_,_ ____ _ 
Working today for a better tomor._._ __ ~-r--;,..._ _____ ..J 
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MJNUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT CQ~T-:r::gEJxtE~XiNG / ~ ~ 
September 21, 1999- 7:00p.m. . . "";1/+-Jl<t::Xf> 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth . , . .. . .. · · ·· -~ ~,,~--'AI.LL...?:::::::::::.::;;;;:;:;: 

Present: Rita Kozak, Merlin Blaisdell, Bill Schroeder, JeffHolsi; R:ich·Ruen/rRe{~c.....a...!..;.....L; _____ __. ... 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Will Kline, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next meeting dates: October 5 & 20; November 10 & 30; December 15, 1999 

Approve minutes of9-8-99: Ruemmele said that on the CSM approval for Trumpeter Valley, the additional 
condition (8), that final approval by the Land Management Committee be required, which was contained in the 
motion was omitted and should be added. The motion regarding the Pierce-Pepin Cooperative rezone was 
discussed. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the minutes with the changes indicated. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit to operate a farm and home based business that 
provides asphalt services in a General Rural zone on a parcel ofland owned by Dean Schilling located in the 
NE Y4 of theSE Y4. Sec. 29, T27N, R15W, Spring Lake Township, W1731 710th Avenue. Spring Valley: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Dean Schilling was present saying his business had 
been there since 1991. Said there are two tanks on site, one being a pull behind and one permanently on site 
since March of 1999. He clarified that information in the staff report was not correct, that the seal coat does not 
need to be heated prior to application. He said the permanent tank on site is empty as his work is from March 
until about the end of September. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following offered: 
Rose Goman, Spring Lake Township: Said she was a neighbor and has no problem with the business, but was 
concerned about burning and dumping in the ditches. Said she would also like to see the business trucks slow 
down. There were no further public comments. 
Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans provided committee members with photos ofthe site and reviewed his written 
report. He indicated there were solid waste issues on the site that will be addressed by Troy Gansluckner of the 
Solid Waste Department. Kleinhans said he had spoken with DNR staff in Eau Claire regarding storage of seal 
coat on site and they had made recommendations that he agreed with. He recommended the Land Management 
Committee approve this conditional use request with the following conditions: 

1. Two posts or reinforcements shall be established and maintained adjacent to the tank along the driveway to 
prevent potential vehicle impacts with the storage tank. 

2. Some type of containment vessel be place around the valves of the tank on site, in the event of a leak. 
3. The conditional use permit shall be reviewed in 5 years to verify permit conpliance. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve this conditional use request with three conditions recommended by 
staff Motion carried. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



9-21-99 LMC- page 2 
Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit to construct a golf course in the Rural Residential-12 zone. 
by William Holst. consisting of approximately 369 acres in Sections 33 and 34. T26N. R19W. Oak Grove 
Township: 
Rich Ruemmele, Vice-chairperson took over conducting this public hearing as Rita Kozak and Jeff Holst 
withdrew from participation and voting on this issue because of a possible conflict of interest. Ruemmele read 
the public hearing notice as published. Bill Holst and Garret Gill, golf course designer, were present. Gill 
showed a large map indicating exactly where the proposed golf course would be. Said he was sure the 
committee was familiar with the site and that the routing of the 9 holes was essentially the same as proposed by 
the previous developer. He felt that changing the routing would result in more disturbance of the sites. Said he 
also felt development of this golf course could be done well in an environmentally sound way. 

Ruemmele opened the hearing to public comments with the following "offered: 
Dennis Gagnier, Chairman, Oak Grove Township: Verified that the whole golf course was in Oak Grove 
Township with the location of the clubhouse being approximately the same as previously proposed. 

Richard Gorman, attorney representing Roger and Roman Peterson: Said they hold the 1st mortgage on the 
property, Petersons have no intention of building a golf course if they get the property back. Probably will go to 
a sheriffs sale in November 26th at the earliest. They don't intend to sell to anyone prior to that. 
Roman Peterson, Oak Grove Township: Won't know who owns until after sheriffs sale and they want no part 
of a golf course. 
Roger Peterson, 0ak Grove Township: Wanted clarification ofroad placement on the map. 
Bill Holst, Developer: Said he talked with Peterson's attorney on at least two separate occasions. Said his 
question for Mr. Gorman was could Petersons be paid up the money they are owed prior to the sale? Gorman 
said his understanding that the two ways Mr. Holst could acquire interest in the property would be to buy out 
the current owner, Mike Olson, although the lien holders would have to be paid off, and the second way was to 
take an assignment of the Peterson's and Helen Franks interest, if they chose to assign it to him, for the amount 
of money that's owed. Holst said he could also negotiate with the lien holders who realize they're not going to 
get anything at a sheriff's sale. He said he could also be the successful bidder at the sheriff's sale. There were 
no further public comments. 

Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans read his general conditions, specific conditions, and recommendation which were 
as follows: 

General Conditions: 
1. The applicant shall complete the project according to the submitted plans dated August 24, 1999. 

The applicant shall submit new plans to the Department of Land Management if any changes to the 
approved plans are proposed. The Department of Land Management shall approve changes in 
writing before the applicant starts or continues the project. 

2. The applicant is responsible for obtaining all permits or approvals required by municipal, town, or 
county zoning ordinances, U.S Army Corps of Engineers, and the WDNR prior to starting the 
project. The applicant shall provide the Land Management Department with confirmation that the 
permit process has been initiated with all regulatory agencies. 

3. The applicant shall allow access to the project site, at any time during normal business hours, to any 
Department ofLand Management staff who is investigating the construction, operation, or 
maintenance of the project. 

4. The Department ofLand Management may change or revoke this permit if the project 
obstructs navigation or becomes detrimental to the public interest. 

5. The Zoning Administrator shall be notified prior to the start of the project in order to complete 
compliance inspections. The Zoning Administrator can be reached at (715) 273-6747. 

6. If an established conditional use does not continue in conformity with the permit conditions, the 
conditional use permit shall be terminated by action of the LMC. If the established use ceases for a 
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pt::riod ofni.ore'than 18 months, the conditional use permit shall terminate, and all future activity 
shall require a new conditional use permit. 

7. The applicant shall keep a copy of this permit at the project site at all times until the project has been 
completed. 

8. Accepting this permit and beginning this project means that the applicant has read, understands, and 
agrees to follow all conditions of this permit. 

Specific conditions: 
1. A storm water discharge permit shall be issued from the WDNR prior to disturbing more than five 

acres ofland. 
2. Erosion control measures shall be implemented where needed and maintained throughout the project 

until the entire site is stabilized. 
3. The design and location of all irrigation ponds and piping network shall be reviewed and approved 

prior to installation. 
4. Maintenance area sites shall be approved and buildings permitted prior to construction. 
5. Excavation activities shall cease should archeological evidence be discovered on the site. 

Excavation shall not continue without the approval of the LMC. 
6. Golf cart paths shall be approved for soil erosion control and stability prior to construction. 
7. The golf course design shall minimize the impact the course will have on plant and animal species. 
8. All road designs shall be approved by Oak Grove Township and the LMC prior to construction. 
9. Erosion control measures shall be approved for construction of three golf holes at a time. 
10. The Land Management Department shall approve site plan review for traffic circulation, fencing, 

lighting, pedestrian and parking areas, the clubhouse, and maintenance facilities. 
11. Costs associated with the review of the proposed project shall be paid by the applicant. 
12. A new performance bond of $200,000 is required for this conditional use permit. The original 

performance bond shall be released only after a new bond is approved. The new bond shall also 
cover the restoration of the Smiths Landing sediment pond. 

13. The operations plan shall be approved by the LMC. 
14. Preexisting erosion problems, as identified by the WDNR, shall be corrected by July 30, 2000. 
15. Mr. Holst shall provide proof of adequate financial backing prior to the forthcoming foreclosure 

dates to secure this property and complete the project for this conditional use permit to be valid. 
Adequate financing shall be assured to insure this project will be completed as permitted. 

16. This permit is not transferable to another landowner. 
17. The conditional use permit for completion of the nine-hole golf course shall expire two years from 

the date of issuance. 
18. A land use permit shall be obtained within eight months of issuance of a conditional use permit. 

Construction shall not commence prior to the issuance of a land use permit. 
He said with those conditions he would recommend approval of this conditonal use permit. 

Karen Ebert, Corporation Counsel, indicated it should be made clear that the application for a conditional use 
permit is being made by Mr. Holst as agent for the current owner, which is the Olson group. Holst said he has 
assumed the 0 lson group right of redemption which he had given staff a copy of Kleinhans confirmed that Mr. 
Olson and all the stockholders had signed this document. The letter of intent was entered into the meeting 
proceedings (a copy filed with minutes). There were no questions for staff regarding the staff report. 

Bill Schroeder said he felt this agenda item should be tabled until after the foreclosure. At that time, if new 
developers want to bid on the property, they could. Asked Corp Counsel if tabling until after the sheriff's 
sale could be done or did a definite date to table until, have to be given. Corp Counsel said an adjournment date 
had to be given. 
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Discussion ensued regarding transferring of a conditional use permit issued to Mr. Holst to another applicant. 
Kleinhans said that condition was added so the Department of Land Management knew who they were dealing 
with. Bill Holst said he can't build a golf course on land he doesn't get clear title to. 

Garret Gill wanted clarification on two of the conditions, # 17 and #9. He described the progession of events 
preceeding the opening of a golf course, and wasn't sure that they could meet the completion date of two years 
from the date of issuance. Questioned if completion was grading of the facility or the opening of the course. 
He also felt that just developing three holes at a time would be difficult considering weather and optimum 
seeding times. He asked if more holes were developed at one time, could a performance goal system be 
implemented? Kleinhans said that may be an option, three holes at a time was included because of the last 
developer that opened up too much land at one time. Holst asked if more holes were opened at once, could the 
bond amount be increased to reflect that? Kleinhans felt that could be determined by the committee as part of , 
their approval. 

Ruemmele said Gills company submitted six phases for the project. Asked Kleinhans if,the conditional use 
permit was just for Phase 1. Kleinhans affirmed that Phase 1 was all that was being considered. Discussion 
ensued regarding adequate financial backing. Karen Ebert explained the right of redemption letter issued to .Mr. 
Holst by the shareholders of the Olson group. She said permits such as this are issued only to owners or agents 
for owners. Roman Peterson reiterated that he felt issuance of the conditional use permit should wait until it is 
known who owns the property. 

Motion by Schroeder to table this agenda item until November 30, after the foreclosure sale. There was no 
second to the motion. Blaisdell discussed issuing a permit to someone that doesn't have control of the property 
and his reasons for not supporting the tabling of the motion. 

Discussion ensued regarding securing of financing with vs. without a conditional use permit, the terms of a 
sheriff's sale and tabling until after the foreclosure sale. Mr. Holst expressed his concern regarding securing 
financing after the foreclosure sale and j eopordizing the loss of the required 10% down. Motion by Schroeder 
to table this conditional use request until November 30 to see if perfected ownership is in place and at that time 
take it from the table for consideration in light of the recommendations made tonight, second by Ruemmele. 
Motion carried with Schroeder and Ruemmele voting aye, Blaisdell voting nay, Kozak and Holst abstaining 
from voting. Request tabled until the meeting ofNovember 30, 1999. 

Ruemmele turned the duties of conducting the meeting back to Kozak. A five-minute break was taken. 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit request for filling. grading. and excavating in the shoreland 
area by Brad Gardner on a parcel ofland located in the NE Y4 of the NE Y4. Sec. 1. T26N. R18W. Trimbelle 
Township. off of740th Street. Beldenville. Trimbelle Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Brad Gardner was present saying he was clearing trees 
and seeding an area down near the creek. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the 
following offered: 
Mary Kohl, Trimbelle Township: Said she lives near the area and thought that what Mr. Gardner was doing 
really looked nice. There were no other public comments. 
Staff Report: Matt Bolterman said that in July while passing through the area he noticed a large area of 
disturbed land, approximately 20,000 square ft. along the bank of Goose Creek which is a navigable stream .. 
He said there was no silt fencing nor seeding done at that time. He informed Mr. Gardner he would need a 
conditional use permit to do what he was doing and that he should seed and put up silt fence immediately. 
Bolterman said the DNR has been sent information on this public hearing and they have indicated that a permit 
may be required by them but they will contact Mr. Gardner directly. Silt fence is in place and the seeding is 
done. Bolterman recommended approval with the following conditions: 
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1. Continue to seed, mulch and maintain the disturbed area until the entire area is stabilized. 
2. Obtain any permits that may be required by the WDNR 

Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to approve this conditional use permit with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on concept plat approval (Denlyn Addition. 11 lots) by Dennis Goodwin and William Holst 
located in the NW V4 ofthe NW V4. Sec. 29. T26N. R19W. Oak Grove Township: 
JeffHolst abstained from discussion and voting on this issue. Frances Ogden was present representing the 
developers. He showed a large map of the area and explained the concept plans. He said a lot of filling will be 
necessary, approximately 150,000 cubic yards. Mr. Holst will apply for a clean fill site permit. Staff Report: 
Matt Bolterman said this development is basically an extension of the Whitetail Ridge Subdivision which 
contained 27 lots and was created by Norman Moshou in 1996. Mr. Goodwin is currently in the process of 
platting Lots 32 and 33 adjacent to Whitetail Ridge and Mr. Holst is in the process ofbuying the remainder of 
Mr. Goodwin's 75 acres and creating an eleven-lot plat. Bolterman reviewed issues pertaining to the request 
including the size and buildable area of the proposed lots and the topography which includes two ravines that 
:Mr. Holst is proposing to cross with roads. He recommended the Land Management Committee grant concept 
plat approval for this proposed subdivision with the following conditions: 
1. Park fee shall be collected in lieu of parkland dedication. 
2. Approval of concept plat by Oak Grove Township. 
3. Restrict building on slopes greater than 20%. 
4. A permit for a clean fill site shall be required if clean fill, as defined in the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance 

is brought on site. 
Discussion took place regarding building on slopes greater than 20%. Ogden said the zoning ordinance allows 
building on slopes greater than 20% with erosion control review by Land Conservation. He felt no further 
restriction should be required. Motion by Blaisdell/Ruemmele to grant concept plat approval for the proposed 
Denlyn plat with staff conditions except #3. Ruemmele moved to amend the motion including a condition that 
the buildable area on the lots be identified, second by Blaisdell. Amendment carried with Kozak, Ruemmele, 
Blaisdell, and Schroeder voting aye, Holst abstaining. Motion carried with Ruemmele, Blaisdell, Schroeder, 
and Kozak voting aye, Holst abstaining. 

Continuation of a public hearing tabled on 9-8-99 to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an 
accessory residence in the Primary Agriculture zone by JeffEsterby on a 2 acre parcel of land in Section 17 of 
Hartland Township. off of320th Avenue: Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to remove this item from the table. 
Motion carried. Chairperson Kozak explained why this issue had been tabled, which was to confirm through 
Corporation Counsel if density could be transferred between owners. Corporation Counsel Ebert said her 
research showed no precedent had been set, therefore density could not be transferred between different owners. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to deny issuance of this conditional use permit request for an accessory 
residence in the Primary Agriculture zone based on density. Motion carried. 

Discuss GIS parcel mapping project: 
Rand Kluegel was present and provided various maps that helped explain the progress the county is making 
regarding the completion of the county parcel base map. The county maps indicated the number of parcels that 
matched the tax database before and after changes were made to the parcel basemap. The second group of maps 
depicted the number of changes necessary to the parcel maps within the cities and villages in order for the maps 
to match the tax data. The inclusion ofthe back log ofCSM~s and subdivision plats will also clean up some of 
the parcels that presently do not match the tax data. 

Motion to adjourn by Blaisdell/Ruemmele. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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"PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

M"ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

"" .. P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 22nd of September, 
1999, at 8:00p.m. in the Conference Room of the Red Wing Airport near Bay City, WI: 

8:00p.m. Call to order 

View strobe lights in operation 

Discuss airport expansion issues 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Pri~ted on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

OCT 1 1999 

Signature -....4&r'-"-ll0,..' ;_.__ __ _ 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

~zONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 

'"~P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
September 22, 1999-8:00 p.m. 
Red Wing Airport, Bay City 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder 

Others: Will Kline, Tom Drake, Harold Henn, Bob Kastner, Rob Siefert, Sheridan Tollison 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 8:00 p.m. 

Harold Henn began the meeting by presenting an overview of the proposed airport lighting system, which 
included a description of the proposed MALSR and runway alignment indicator lights. Committee members 
and Will Kline asked several questions about the design and operation of the proposed lighting system. Airport 
representatives stated that the lights would stay on a maximum of fifteen minutes and that pilots would have the 
capability to dim the lights. 

Meeting attendees then met on 747th Street to view a strobe light that has been temporarily installed in the 
location ofthe most westerly offive proposed strobe lights. Three rows of indigenous red cedar trees have been 
planted as a buffer between the airport and the residences to the west. 

Bill Schroeder recommended that several more tests of the strobe light be scheduled so that residents and other 
Land Management Committee members could view the strobe light. A viewing during foggy weather 
conditions was also recommended. 

The meeting adjourned at 9:30p.m. 

Submitted by Will Kline 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 

., ... ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

COUNTY CLERK FAX (715) 273-6864 
... Y.O. BOX 647 

ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 5th of October, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 9-21-99 and 9-22-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for filling and grading in 
the shoreland area, by Rod Nord on a parcel ofland located in the NE Y4 of the NW 'l-4, 
Sec. 2, T27N, R17W, Martell Township, Pierce County offofCTHY. 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from General Rural to Ag-Residential by Chad 
Halverson, agent for Jerry and Jane Schmidt on approximately 106 acres being part of the 
North Yz of Section 33, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, offof440th Avenue, Pierce 
County. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Primary Agriculture to Rural Residential-
8 by Larry Ames on a 40 acre parcel described as the NW Y4 of the NW 'l-4, Section 9, 
T25N, R17W, Hartland Township located at the intersection of CTH V and CTH C, 
Pierce County. 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action to amend the Land Management Committee's September 8, 1999, 
rezone motion for Pierce-Pepin Cooperative Services. 

Discuss/take action on November 17, 1998, Red Wing Airport conditional use permit 
conditions regarding runway lighting, 135th Avenue landscape plan, and airport runway 
length. 

Public hearing to consider amendments to exclusive agriculture and shoreland text within 
the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance (9-29-98). 
Discuss/take action on amendment request 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

OCT 1 1999 

~ Working today for a better tomorro s;gnature 
~ Printed on Recycled Paper "-----~~~-::_:_-:_:_:_-:_:_-:_:__, 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

,.mmFAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O.BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
October 5, 1999-7:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: Ritz Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Bill Schroeder, Jeff Holst, Merlin Blaisdell 

Others: Matt Bolterman, Jim Kleinhans, Will Kline, Bev Bierbrauer, see attached list 

The meeting was called to order at 7:05p.m. by Chairperson Kozak. 

Next meeting dates: October 18 (at Red Wing Airport) & 20; November 10 & 30; December 8 (to view 
Lakeville Airport lights) & 15, 1999 

Approve minutes: Changes to the draft minutes of9-21-99 suggested by Corp Counsel Ebert were reviewed. 
Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the minutes of9-21-99 and 9-22-99. Motion carried. 

Surveyor's Report: Bob Sheffers was present and reviewed his written report. Motion to approve the 
surveyor's report by Ruemmele!Holst. Motion carried. 

Vouchers: Motion by Blaisdell/Schraeder to approve the vouchers as submitted. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for filling and grading in the shoreland area. by 
Rod Nord on a parcel efland located in the NE V4 ofthe NW V4, Sec. 2, T27N, R17W, Martell Township, Pierce 
County, off of CTH Y: Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mr. Nord was present saying 
he has purchased approximately 80 acres in Martell Township and he wants to build a house on the back 40 
near the Rush River. Because of the proposed grading in the shoreland district, he had hired Mike Tiry to do an 
engineering study including erosion control plan. He said his driveway back to the house will be approximately 
2400 feet long. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with the following made: 

Joe Magner, Martell Township: Said he lived across the river and was concerned about the amount of fill that 
would have to be brought in for this project. He said he had also heard there was going to be more homes, 
rather than just one. Mr. Nord said approximately 660 yds of fill will be brought in with the balance coming 
from the building site. He said he only has plans to build one house to live in. There were no further 
comments. 

Staff Report: Matt Bolterman reviewed his written report including the facts that all surface water from the 
disturbed area will be directed away from the Rush River, the floodplain has been determined to be 33.7 feet 
and Mr. Nord's basement is proposed to be at 46 feet, well above the floodplain level. He said the WDNR has 
been notified of the proposed grading along the river. He recommended the Land Management Committee 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

. 



10-5-99 LMC- page 2 
approve this conditional use request for grading within 300 feet from a navigable river with the following 
conditions: 
1. The applicant shall follow the Erosion Control Plan as submitted. 
2. The applicant shall obtain any permits that may be required by the WDNR. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to approve this conditional use permit request for grading in the shoreland area 
with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from General Rural to Ag-Residential by Chad Halverson, agent for 
Jerry and Jane Schmidt on approximately 106 acres being part ofthe North Yz of Section 33, T26N, R18W, 
Trimbelle Township, off of 440th Avenue. Pierce County: Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as 
published. Chad Halverson and Larry Murphy, surveyor, were present. Murphy handed out a possible layout 
ofthe proposed development, saying the Schmidt's are building a house on what is labeled as lot 11. He said 
although the Ag-Residential zoning district allows for lots as small as 1 acre, they are looking at an average of 
5-acre lots with the smallest being 2 o/4 acres. Murphy said the township had been contacted and their motion 
was that they had no objection to the rezone at this time. Chairperson Kozak opened the meeting to public 
comments with the following made: 
Julie Johnson, Trimbelle Township: Asked that letter submitted to the Departmeat ofLand Management by she 
and her husband be entered into the proceedings. Chairperson Kozak read that letter along with letters 
submitted by Gary Christiansen and Don Kern. They all were in opposition to the proposed rezone. 
Scott Brunner, Trimbelle Twp: Said he bought his land 13 years ago and is planning to build a house on it soon. 
Said if this development goes through he will be looking at dense housing. Said he thinks the current zoning 
with 4lots/ 40 acres is dense enough and that he would hate to see the beauty ofthe Trimbelle Valley destroyed 
by housing along the bluffs of the river. 
Julie Johnson, Trimbelle Township: Clarified that no one was aware that Trimbelle Township was going to be 
discussing this rezone request at a town meeting so none of the neighbors objecting to it were present. 
Larry Murphy, Surveyor: Said he had sold a parcel to Don Kern a few years ago and Mr. Kern, who was 
objecting to this proposed development, had split that parcel and sold half off at a large profit. There were no 
further public comments. 
Staff Report: Matt Bolterman said with the current zoning, the 106 acres zoned general rural could support 11 
lots. He said the terrain consists of mostly gently rolling fields and wooded ravines. He said that he had spoken 
with Jim Harris, Trimbelle Town Chairman and the township had no objections to this rezone. Bolterman 
recommended the Land Management Committee approve the request to rezone this 1 06-acre parcel and send a 
resolution to the County Board supporting the rezone. Chad Halverson said that in looking at the map, 
contained within the 106 acre parcel is a 3 acre CSM and a 15+ acre parcel that did not actually have to be 
included in the rezone, therefore the total acreage rezone request would be 88 acres. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve rezoning of the Schmidt 88 acres from General Rural to Ag-Residential and 
forward a resolution to the County Board. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Primary Agriculture to Rural Residential-8 by Larry Ames on 
a 40 acre parcel described as the NW Y4 of the NW 'l-4, Section 9, T25N, R17W, Hartland Township located at 
the intersection of CTH V and CTH C. Pierce County: Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. 
Larry Ames was present and said he wanted to rezone 40 acres that he owns from Primary Agriculture to Rural 
Residential-8 so he could build more homes. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments with 
the following made: 
Donald Huber, Hartland Township: Said he owns 80 acres just Y4 mile west ofMr. Ames and he said the land 
proposed for the rezone was good farmland and he felt it should stay in farmland. He was opposed to the 
rezone. 



10-5-99 LMC- page 3 
Dave Esterby, Hartland Township Chairman: Said that Hartland Township had no objections to this rezone 
request. 
Carol Skog, Hartland Township: Said she lives across the road from Mr. Ames and more housing will create 
more complaints if their family pets make noise or if they make noise with their snowmobiles. She was 
opposed this rezone. 
Jill Slaikeu, Ellsworth: Said they own property east ofMr. Ames. Said Mr. Ames land is prime farmland and 
they would like to see it remain farmed. Ifmore housing is allowed there will be increased residential traffic on 
CTHC and V. 
Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report including a chronology of events since Mr. Ames 
purchased this property in January. He said Mr. Ames has been in the zoning office on numerous occasions 
during 1999 to determine how he can increase the residential development potential of his property. The 
application for this rezone was accepted on August 18, 1999 along with a letter from Hartland Township in 
support of his rezone request. On September 9, 1999, staff observed a new dwelling under construction on this 
parcel without the benefit of sanitary or land use permits. The applicant was notified that an after-the-fact land 
use permit could not be issued under the current zoning regulations. Mr. Ames created a land division of 
greater than 15 acres on September 14, 1999. After-the-fact sanitary and land use permits for the newly created 
parcel were issued on September 21 and 23, 1999, respectively. Kleinhans said Mr. Ames circumvented the 
zoning requit:ements by creating a parcel greater than 15 acres in his haste to develop this property. The 
maximum residential density is exceeded under the present zoning. Kleinhans recommended the Land 
Management Committee not approve this rezone request, which would increase the residential density of both 
parcels and serve as a means to correct a zoning violation. Mr. Ames said that after talking with staff at the 
Department ofLand Management he had converted one of the original houses into an accessory structure. 
Kleinhans said he was not aware oftliis and questioned Ames as to how the septic system was abandoned. 
Discussion ensued regarding the proper way to abandon septic systems, densities of zoning districts, and if a 
violation still existed. Ruemmele said he didn't think there was enough information to make a decision on this 
rezone request. He said Kleinhans should do a site visit to verify if the septic system for the small house has 
been abandoned. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to table this rezone request for more information. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action to amend the Land Management Committee's September 8. 1999. rezone motion for Pierce
Pepin Cooperative Services: Will Kline explained that it has been determined that the portion of the motion 
regarding reverting the zoning back to Light Industrial zoning is not consistent with the Pierce County Zoning 
Ordinance. Corporation Counsel has recommended that the LMC discuss and take action at the October 5, 
1999 meeting to amend the motion. It was confirmed that this would not affect County Board action on this 
issue. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the Pierce-Pepin rezone request with industrial uses on this 
property to be limited to providing bulk propane fuel services to the public. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on November 17. 1998. Red Wing Airport conditional use permit conditions regarding 
runway lighting, 135th Avenue landscape plan. and airport runway length: Tom Drake was present and 
introduced Ray Strege and Harold Henn. He said back in November a map had been shown indicating where 
trees would be cleared. They did not realize there was a height limit in the area of35 feet and some trees were 
taller, so required they be topped. Since then they have met with neighbors of the airport and have come up 
with a tree-planting plan that everyone seems to be in agreement on. He passed out a drawing of where the final 
tree placement is proposed to oe:-Hepxplained why the 5,000-ft runway length as specified in the Conditional 
Use P~rmit neede<i tQ be amenaep to $, 010 ft. He said the committee had met at the airport to view the test 
strobepight in use but Bill Schroeder tanted to see how it looked operating in low, overcast skies. 
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10-5-99 LMC - page 4 
Mr. Henn said that another opportunity to view the light at the Red Wing Airport could be arranged as the light 
and generator are still set up. Bill Schroeder said he and Jim Kleinhans had viewed the lights at the Lakeville 
Airport and thought that the rest of the committee should see them as it would give the committee a better idea 
as to the number oflights that would be in use. Mr. Drake said he would like the lighting issue to be resolved as 
soon as possible so if an order had to be placed, it could be done at least 60 days prior to the construction 
season. After discussion the committee decided that on Monday, October 18th, 1999 at 8:00p.m., they will 
meet at the Red Wing Airport to view the strobe light in operation there and on December 8, 1999 they will 
meet at the Courthouse in Ellsworth at 5:00p.m. and then travel to Lakeville to view the lights in operation at 
the airport there. 
Staff Report: Will Kline said the three conditions from the November 17, 1998 CUP were the runway length, 
the approval of the landscaping plan along 135th Avenue, and the approval for an instrument landing system 
(strobe lighting). His recommendation to the Land Management Committee was: 
1. Amend Condition #1 to allow for a 5,010-foot runway. 
2. Approve the proposed landscaping plan for 135th Avenue including a one-year maintenance period for 

replacement of dead vegetation. 
3. Table action on Condition #6 regarding the instrument landing system until Land Management staff and 

LMC members view the strobe light at the Red Wing airport and the Lakeville, Minnesota airport runway 
lights. 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele amend Condition #1, changing runway length to 5,010 feet, approving the 
landscaping plan for !:35th Avenue including a one-year maintenance period for replacement of dead vegetation, 
and tabling action on the lighting. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider amendments to exclusive agriculture and shoreland text within the Pierce County 
Zoning Ordinance (9-29-98): Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Will Kline 
reviewed his written memo and gave a background on the amendments to the Exclusive Agriculture Zone. He 
said certification of exclusive agriculture components of the new zoning ordinance is required by the Wisconsin 
Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection in order for Pierce County to participate in the 
Wisconsin Farmland Preservation Program. On April13, 1999 the Wisconsin Land and Water Conservation 
Board certified the exclusive agriculture amendments to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance and now those 
amendments have to be approved by the LMC and the County Board. He also said he had spoken with 
Farmland Preservation in Madison and was informed that the Salem Township Zoning map had been approved 
today. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing for public comments. There were none. Ruemmele asked if 
River Falls Township had been informed of these amendments. It was verified they were sent a notice ofthe 
public hearing by certified mail. Motion by Schroeder/Blaisdell to approve the amendments to the Pierce 
County Zoning Ordinance dealing with exclusive agriculture and send on to the County Board for final 
approval. Motion carried. 

Kline said the Wisconsin Department ofNatural Resources (WDNR) has also been reviewing the Pierce County 
Zoning Ordinance for compliance with Wisconsin Administrative Codes. The WDNR is requesting that several 
text amendments be made to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance regarding shoreland zoning. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Blaisdell to approve the proposed amendments to the Pierce County Zoning Ordinance regarding 
shoreland zoning and sent on to the County Board for final approval. Motion carried. 

Motion to adjourn by Holst/Blaisdell. Motion carried. File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

NOV 4 1999 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 18th of October, 1999, 
at 8:00 p.m. in the Conference Room ofthe Red Wing Airport near Bay City, WI: 

8:00p.m. Call to order 

View strobe light in operation 

Discuss airport expansion issues 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 

"J:fAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

:MINUTES-PIERC~ COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COM¥l{l'lFfR9VED/~.Y: 
October 18, 1999- 8.00 p.m. ~ 

Red Wing Airport, Bay City Signature:.;--:~~=-::._._4-"--t..;..:=;;_~-., 
/ 

Others: Harold Henn, Bob Kastner, Will Kline 

The meeting began at 8:00p.m. 

Harold Henn began the meeting by presenting an overview of the proposed airport lighting system, which 
included a description of the proposed MALSR and runway alignment indicator lights. Meeting attendees then 
met on 747th Street to view a strobe light that has been temporarily installed in the location of the most westerly 
of five proposed strobe lights. 

Harold Henn asked if the temporary light could be dismantled since all members of the Land Management 
Committee had viewed the light. The committee members stated that the light could be removed. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:45p.m. 

Submitted by Will Kline 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O.BOX647 

,,E~LSWORTH, WI 54011 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 20th of October, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of I 0-5-99 Land Management Committee Meeting 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory 
residence in the Ag-Residential zone, by Gloria Plunkett on a parcel ofland located in the 
NW ~of the NE ~' Sec. 18, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, off of 570th Avenue, 
Ellsworth, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit request for sludge disposal by Ralston 
Purina Company on parcels ofland located in Sections 11 and 36, T25N, RI8W, Trenton 
Township, and Section 35, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Exclusive Agriculture to General Rural 
by Dan Shingledecker, agent for William Maxwell on a parcel located in the NW ~ of the 
NE ~and lying north ofHwy 10, Section 15, T25N, R16W, Salem Township, Pierce 
County 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Public hearing to consider an amendment to Section 19.24.020 (Noncoflforming uses and 
structures) of the St. Croix Riverway Zoning Ordinance by Paul Mosby 
Discuss/take action on ordinance amendment request 

Continuation of a public hearing tabled on 10-5-99 to consider a rezone request from 
Primary Agriculture to rural Residential-8 by Larry Ames on a 40 acre parcel described as 
the NW ~of the NW ~, Section 9, T25N, R17W, Hartland Township located at the 
intersection of CTH V and CTH C, Pierce County 
Dicsuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for Clifton Ridge Subdivision, John Dwyer, 
agent for Paul Augustine for 15 lots located in Section 24, T27N, R20W, Clifton 
Township, near CTH FF and 770th Avenue 

Discuss Martell Township moratorium for large scale agricultural operations 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 

File Copy 
County Clerk's Office 

OCT 2 ? 1999 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 APPR 

MINUTES -Pierce County Land Management Committee Meeting 
October 20, 1999, 7:00p.m. Signature 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth --n~.J.T.::-L::~~~:::::_--..., 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Will Kline, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert, see 
attached list 

Next meeting dates: November 10 and 30; December 15, 1999 

Motion by Schroeder/Holst to approve the minutes of the 10-5-99 Land Management Meeting. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Ag
Residential zone, by Gloria Plunkett on a parcel of land located in the NW ~of the NE ~.Sec. 18, T26N, 
Rl8W, Trimbelle Township, offof570th Avenue, Ellsworth, Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Gloria Plunkett was present explaining that she wishes 
to move a mobile home on to her property for her daughter and son-in-law to live in. She said her husband 
recently died and although her son-in-law will work off the farm, he will be helping with snow plowing and 
other related chores. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There were none. Staff 
Report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written staff report. He recommended the Land Management Committee 
approve this conditional use permit for an accessory residence with the following conditions: 
1. The mobile home shall comply with the requirements of Section 4.08 (2) ofthe Pierce County Zoning 

Ordinance. 
2. A code compliant sanitary sewer is permitted and installed. 
3. This conditional use permit be reviewed in two years. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a conditional use permit request for sludge disposal by Ralston Purina Company on 
parcels ofland located in Sections 11 and 36, T25N. Rl8W, Trenton Township. and Section 35, T26N. R18W, 
Trimbelle Township: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Cheryl Kuhl was present representing Ralston Purina. 
She said the sludge is from processing meat products and dairy whey. They collect treated solids in a pond and 
now the pond needs to be emptied of sludge. She said the sludge would be injected and this process and 
proposed sites have been approved by the DNR in their WPDS permit. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing 
to public comments with the following offered: 
Rick Rooney, Martell Township: Wondered what sludge consisted of and voiced his objection to the land 
injection ofthis sludge. 
Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans said this is a fairly routine procedure and the third time Ralston Purina has 
requested they be allowed to do it. He recommended approval of this conditional use permit with the following 
conditions: 
1. All conditions stated by the WDNR shall be followed including: 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
a. The sludge will be injecte~a six-inch depth to limit odors and reduce the risk of runoff 

~ Printed on Recycled Paper 
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b. The contract hauler will limit the tracking of soil on road surfaces using a method of his choice. Tracking 
of silt loam soils, especially wet silt loam soils, on road surfaces pose a safety risk to motorists. 
c. The contract hauler will place signs along the road or highway near the field access to each site to warn 
motorists that vehicles will be entering and exiting the site. 
d. A minimum of three sludge samples will be collected each week during the land spreading operation and 
analyzed for percent solids, ammonia nitrogen, total kjeldahl nitrogen and nitrate plus nitrite nitrogen. 
e. The application rate will be limited to 13,500 gallons per acre per week (112 inch per week). The total 
application will not exceed 20,000 gallons per acre. 
£ In accordance with NR 214.18(4)(e) Wis. Adm. Code, 45 acres ofthe site in Section 35, Trimbelle 
Township, must be limed prior to land application of the sludge to assure that the soil and sludge mixture 
has a pH greater than 6.5 s.u. In addition, all three of the previously approved Swanson sites must be limed 
prior to application of the sludge. 

2. No sludge shall be applied south of the proposed Swanson site in the Commercial district. 
3. The contract hauler shall only apply sludge during daylight hours. 
4. Sludge application shall cease ifthe ground conditions become too frozen for land injection. 
Motion by Schroeder/Holst to approve the conditional use permit for Ralston Purina for sludge disposal with 
staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Exclusive Agriculture to General rural by Dan Shingledecker, 
agent for William Maxwell on a parcel located in the NW V4 of the NE V4 and lying north ofHwy 10, Section 
15, T25N. R16W, Salem Township, Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the public hearing notice as published. Dan Shingledecker and William Maxwell were 
present. Mr. Shingledecker said he would like to purchase this approximately 15-acre parcel from Mr. Maxwell 
to build a house on. He said although it is zoned Exclusive Agriculture it is too steep to farm. He said he is 
working on driveway access to Hwy 10 with someone from the DOT. Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing 
to public comments with the following offered: 
James Fetzer, Salem Town Board member: Said that the township had approved this rezone request. There 
were no other comments. 
Staff Report: Matt Bolterman said that the site was steep and that he had checked with the state and rezoning 
this parcel will not affect Salem Townships exclusive agriculture participation. He recommended approving 
this rezone request and sending it on to the county board for their approval with the following conditions: 
1. The applicant shall receive driveway access approval from the Wisconsin Department of Transportation. 
Motion made by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve the Shingledecker rezone request with staff conditions. 
Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider an amendment to section 19.24.020 (Nonconforming uses and structures) of the St. 
Croix Riverway Zoning Ordinance by Paul Mosby: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Paul Mosby was present saying his request was to 
have a provision in the St. Croix Riverway Zoning Ordinance eliminated. His application stated "Petitioner 
seeks elimination ofparagraph (b) ofSection 19.24.020 ofTitle 19, Pierce County St. CroixRiverway Zoning 
Ordinance. If said elimination is deemed to not be legally possible, petitioner alternatively seeks to have "fair 
market value" amended to read "square footage." Kozak said that the committee had copies of the petition 
circulated by Mosby in support of his petition to this committee. She opened the hearing to public comments 
with the following offered: 
Frances Ogden, River Falls: Said he was in favor of the change, said he thinks they should get away from 
limiting the improvements based on the value completely, perhaps going to limiting expansion based on size. If 
value is used, it should be current value, not the value when the structure became nonconforming. There were 
no other public comments. 

Staff Report: Will Kline reviewed what Mr. Mosby is proposing. He said he has discussed this with Eunice 
Post of the DNR who is discussing this with Terry Moe·ofthe DNR. Kline said he is waiting to hear from 
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them, and does not have all the information rieeded to make a recommendation on this tonight. He said he is 
looking at other ordinances, mainly shoreland, and he and the DNR are working on draft responses to Mr. 
Mosby's petition. Kline said he is also working with Corporation Counsel on the statutory aspects of this 
request. Kline said action on this could set a precedent in the Riverway District, therefore he recommended 
tabling action on this until staff has heard responses from the WDNR and Corp Counsel. 

Mr. Mosby expressed his appreciation to the committee for their taking the time to view the properties on the 
St. Croix River to see how this affects them. He spoke on meetings he has attended concerning the Riverway 
District Zoning Ordinance and his correspondence with WDNR attorneys working with land use issues. Motion 
by Ruemmele/Schroeder to table this agenda item until drafts from the DNR and Department of Land 
Management staff are available. Motion carried. Kline said when this item is on the agenda again it will be 
published as a continuation of a public hearing. 

Continuation of a public hearing tabled on I 0-5-99 to consider a rezone request from Primary Agriculture to 
Rural Residential-8 by Larry Ames on a 40 acre parcel described as the NW ~of the NW ~.Section 9. T25N. 
Rl7W. Hartland Township located at the intersection of CTH V and CTH C. Pierce County: 
Larry Ames was present. Staff Report: Jim Kleinhans said he had met with Mr. Ames on the site the day 
following the public hearing. Mr. Ames indicated he planned to convert the second dwelling without a sanitary 
sewer to an accessory residence. Now Mr. Ames would like to leave open the option for a potential buyer to 
keep the second house. Mr. Ames presented his development plan for 10 building sites on the property. 
Kleinhans suggested an option to transfer development density from the RR:-8 district to the parcel under 
consideration. Kozak said she did not support the transfer of density. Kleinhans indicated a lot of roadway is 
proposed in Mr. Ames concept plan to create 10 building sites. Schroeder said ifHartland Township didn't 
have a problem with an RR-8 zone, the Land Management Committee should support it. It was clarified that the 
density the township indicated they supported didn't correspond to the RR-8 district. Blaisdell said what is 
being requested changes every time Mr. Ames appears. Ruemmele said it should be determined as to what the 
second house on the lot is and he also is not comfortable with the transfer of density. Ruemmele asked Corp 
Counsel if this issue could be sent back to the township for clarification regarding if they were supporting a 
rezone to General Rural or RR-8 as it needs clarification if they supported three building sites total or three in 
addition to the ones already existing. Corporation Counsel indicated this could be done. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Blaisdell to table this issue until further information is obtained from Hartland Township. Motion 
carried. 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for Clifton Ridge Subdivision. John Dwyer. agent for Paul Augustine 
for 15 lots located in Section 24. T27N. R20W. Clifton Township. near CTH FF and 770th Avenue: 
This item was removed from the agenda as there were some issues with the township that first needed 
addressing. 

Discuss Martell Township moratorium for large-scale agricultural operations: 
Will Kline said he had sent out a questionnaire to the townships and had a response from all but two of them. 
Trimbelle Township decided not to complete the questionnaire, saying they would rather address specific 
proposals. Hartland Township did not respond but Kline said he was hopeful they still would. He reviewed the 
written summi!ry of the responses, saying he had also listed specific township comments concerning specific 
questions. Ruemmele said he would be interested in comments from those in attendance. Bill Gilles, Martell 
TownShip Chairman was the spokesnian for the Martell delegation present and answered questions from 
Ruemmele regarding some of the wqtten comments from Martell Township. Gilles said many of the 
comments he listed had been left on &is answering machine so he included them. He discussed monitoring of 
wen~· in the area and that Martell wa~ looking for something less complicated than an environmental impact 
stateinent.' · Others that spoke included: 

1 ....-.~--

Harold_Fosm~~:}'fartelFfownship: Spoke about hilly terrain and how non-point pollution should be controlled. 
Cited Iowa study~shoWing·cme.:.thirdofclay-lined lagoons.had failed. 
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Ted Miner. Rock Elm Township: Said clay-lined lagoons are regulated less than private septic systems. 
Dan Knutson. Martell Twp: Said St. Croix County frustrated with being understaffed and unable to investigate 
violations with the current laws in place. 
Doreen Smith, Martell Twp: Worried about preventing destruction of natural resources. Said should take time 
out to study as you can never replace what has been destroyed. 
Rick Rooney, Martell Township: Said Martell asking for a moratorium in an effort to work with the county to 
address the issue. 
Julie Kenefeck, Martell Township: Said she was in favor of a moratorium and discussed State ofWashington 
dairy decision 
Harold Fosmo. Martell Township: Showed pictures of fall tillage and spoke on how it was detrimentaL 
Jim Sempft. Martell Township: Said large-scale agricultural operations are a threat to the demise of family 
farms. Said a person that wants to put these large-scale operations in place told him this. 
Ted Miner. Rock Elm Township: Said only four companies hold 81% ofbeefraised. 
Harold Fosmo. Martell Township: Said farm organizations are concerned about the consolidation of the dairy 
industry. 
Dick Traynor. Gilman Township: Said he, is brothers and dad farm 1200 acres and he resents it when people 
make broad statements about large farms not following soil conservation practices. They have followed a 
conservation plan for 30 years. He said they have land that borders the Rush River and they care about 
protecting it. He said regarding the hilly terrain in this area, the land around Fargo, North Dakota is flat and the 
river there is so polluted that fish can't live in it. He said Poor management pollutes, not the terrain. He said he 
felt there were already laws and permit requirements in place for large operations that were adequate. 
Kathy Shafer. Gilman Township: Said she wanted to make sure there are regulations in place for 500 animal 
units. 
Dean Doomink. Baldwin: Said pictures shown by Mr. Fosmo were of their farm and he wanted people to know 
they have followed a St. Croix County conservation plan for many years and since starting a large operation 
have switched to growing 800 acres of hay to cut down on erosion. He said tillage techniques is not the 
question as they are proposing building a dairy. 

Chairperson Kozak said this was just a discussion item tonight so action would not be taken. The committee 
and Corporation Counsel also discussed the procedure for a countywide moratorium.. Corporation Counsel 
Ebert said the Town ofMartell had village powers so could enact their own township moratorium but any 
zoning ordinance they would pass would have to be approved by the Pierce County Board. 

Bill Schroeder said he did not think that big dairies put family farms out of business as both the Doorninks and 
the Traynors are family farms. People on family farms get tired of working so they get bigger so they can 
afford to hire employees so they can have some time off. Ruemmele asked Mr. Gilles if the Martell request 
would apply to manufactured holding systems. Gilles said they would still be concerned about nutrient 
management although their concern wouldn't be as great. Discussion ensued regarding 29-day facilities versus 
30-day facilities. Kleinhans said in talking with Ruth Stem of Land Conservation, DATCAP is considering a 
manure storage design code. Ruemmele said he would be interested in the DATCAP time frame and he would 
also like to hear from Hartland Township. It was indicated this will be back on a Land Management Committee 
agenda, probably on November 10. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 

-
File Copy . 

County Clerk's Office-
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Motion by Blaisdell!Holst to adjourn. Motion carried. 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
FAX (715) 273-6864 
P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 REVISED 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the lOth ofNovember, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 10-18-99 and 10-20-99 Land Management Committee Meetings 
Surveyors Report 
Approve vouchers 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory 
residence in the Ag-Residential zone, by Richard and Barbara Leraaen on a parcel of land 
located in the NW V4 of the SW V4, Sec. 34, T26N, R18W, Trimbelle Township, off of 
CTH K, Ellsworth, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on conditional use permit request 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Primary Agriculture to rural Residential-
12 by Matt and Kerry Feuerhelm, on a parcel located in the NE V4 of the NW V4, Section 
10, T25N, R17W, Hartland Township, at the intersection ofCTH V and 590th Street, Bay 
City, Pierce County 
Discuss/take action on rezone request 

Continuation of a public hearing tabled on 10-5-99 to consider a rezone request from 
Primary Agriculture to Rural Residential-8 by Larry Ames on a 40 acre parcel described as 
the NW V4 of the NW V4, Section 9, T25N, R17W, Hartland Township located at the 
intersection of CTH V and CTH C, Pierce County 
Dicsuss/take action on rezone request 

Discuss/take action on transferring ownership of eight Trenton Island buy-out properties 
to the Village ofBay City 

Discuss refilling of Department of Land Management Administrator position 

Discuss county surveyor position 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 



PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
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P.O. BOX 647 
ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -Pierce County Land Management Committee 
November 10, 1999 -7:00p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth APPROVED BY: 

) . 

Present: Rita Kozak, Rich Ruemmele, Jeff Holst, Bill SchroedeJSignature -......-::t~·:c.::;.;·~;(;i_~ ... ;;;..· .o:..:..J...L..,_:;;~~or:a..oiiliillllll 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, see attached list Date -..w.."""~o~Wo-'-o+-----;;;;;;;..--___,j 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Kozak at 7:00p.m. 

Next meeting dates: November, 30; December 8 (viewing oflights at Lakeville Airport); December 15, 1999; 
January 13 and 26, 2000. 

Surveyor's report: Bob Sheffers was present and said they are on target to finish up on the budget by the end of 
the year. There were no CSM reviews charged as they are billed quarterly. Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to 
approve the surveyor's report. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the vouchers. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a request for a conditional use permit for an accessory residence in the Ag
Residential zone. by Richard and Barbara Leraaen on a parcel ofland located in the NW Y4 of the SW Y4. Sec. 
34. T26N. R18W. Trimbelle Township. offofCTHK Ellsworth. Pierce County: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Mr. Leraaen was present saying they own 5 Yz acres 
and they want to move a mobile home in for relatives to live in. 

Chairperson Kozak opened the hearing to public comments. There were none. Staff Report: Matt Bolterman 
said the Leraaen' s lot is zoned Ag-Residential. Trimbelle Township has no objections to this request. A new 
septic system for the mobile home is to be installed. He recommended approval of this conditional use permit 
request with the following conditions: 
1. The mobile home shall be connected to a code compliant septic system: 
2. The mobile home shall comply with the requirements of Section 4.08(2) of the Pierce County Zoning 

Ordinance. 
3. Both residences shall use a shared driveway. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve the conditional use permit request for an accessory residence in the 
Ag-Residential zone with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Public hearing to consider a rezone request from Primary Agriculture to Rural Residential12 by Matt and Keny 
Feuerhelm. on a parcel located in the NE Y4 of the NW Y4. Section 10. T25N. R17W. Hartland Township. at the 
intersection of CTH V and 590th Street. Bay City: 
Chairperson Kozak read the hearing notice as published. Matt Feuerhelm was present saying they are 
requesting a rezone to Rural Residential 12 in order to sell off a 3 acre lot from their existing dwelling site of 8 
Yz acres. Chairperson Kozak ope~he hearing to public comments with the following made: 

CUD Working today for a better tomorrow 
"""""'""" Printed on Recycled Paper 
""""""" 
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Kim Webster, Hartland Township: Said she understood a building site must be a minimum of 5 acres. She said 
they own 300 acres, she was raised in the country and thinks it should remain zoned agriculture. Matt 
Holterman said the minimum lot size is 1 acre in Pierce County, with some townships choosing to be more 
restrictive. 
Dave Esterby, Chairman, Hartland Township: Said the Hartland Town Board approved the zoning change for 
one additional lot. Hartland Township has a 1 acre minimum lot size. Being no further public comments, 
Chairperson Kozak closed that portion of the hearing. 

Staff Report: Matt Holterman the area is currently zoned Primary Agriculture. He said rezoning to a Rural 
Residential 12 is not consistent with the Pierce County Land Use Plan. He recommended this rezone not be 
supported for the following reasons: 
1. The proposed rezone is not consistent with the Pierce County Comprehensive Land Management Plan. 
2. Hartland Township's zoning map indicates that the parcel in question is surrounded by property zoned 

Primary Agriculture. The proposed zoning change would create two residential lots surrounded by large 
parcels zoned for agricultural purposes. 

3. No parcels in Hartland Township are currently zoned RR-12. 

Matt Feuerhelm said the 8.5 acres is on a comer, not in a big agricultural area and the township approved this 
request. He said they bought the property 3 years ago. Lonnie Feuerhelm asked how some other properties 
were divided. Bill Schroeder said that it was the policy of this committee to follow township approval. Dave 
Esterby said this is only 8 acres and not part of a large ag operation. 

Rich Ruemmele said looking at the Hartland map the area is predominantly agricultural. This zoning change 
would assign a new district to the Hartland zoning map that doesn't currently exist. He said in Oak Grove the 
township agreed to take a comprehensive approach to this type of zoning problem and rezoned 400 acres so 
individuals wouldn't have to come in for separate rezones. Would Hartland consider this? Kozak said if this 
amendment is approved the town will need to address the Hartland Town map to allow more options. 

Schroeder said he didn't believe in overriding town boards and made a motion to approve this rezone request 
without any conditions. There was no second to his motion. Motion by Ruemmele to deny this rezone request 
based on it being a spot zone request and on staff reasons, second by Holst. Motion carried with Schroeder 
voting nay, Kozak, Ruemmele, and Holst voting aye. Kozak said the township needs to take this back to their 
residents for consideration of potential Rural Residential-12 impacts. 

Continuation of a public hearing tabled on 10-5-99 to consider a rezone request from Primary Agriculture to 
Rural Residential-8 by Larry Ames on a 40 acre parcel described as the NW V4 of the NW V4. Section 9. T25N, 
R17W. Hartland Township: 
Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to remove this item from the table. Motion carried. Larry Ames was present 
saying he had nothing further to add. St4fj Report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed the course of this rezone request up 
to this point. He concluded saying that General Rural would be a better rezone option in that it would allow Mr. 
Ames the three dwellings he currently has on the 40 acre parcel and would satisfY the neighbors who were 
opposed to RR-8. He recommended the Land Management Committee not approve this rezone request for the 
following reasons: 
1. The request for residential zoning generated opposition from surrounding landowners. 
2. Hartland township approved the request for three homes to be repaired or built on this property. A zoning 

change to General Rural would be consistent with the proposed density. General rural zoning exists along a 
portion of the south line ofMr. Ames property. 

3. The nature and character of the area is predominantly rural and should be maintained consistent with the 
Pierce County Land Management Plan. 

Holst Felt General Rural would be better suited for this property. Ruemmele said there was a great deal of 
objections to rezoning to RR-8 from residents in the area and wanted to know what the township thought. Dave 
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Esterby said the township recommended a rezone to RR-8. Motion by Schroeder/Holst to approve the rezone 
from Primary Agriculture to Rural Residential-8. Motion denied with Ruemmele, Holst, and Kozak voting nay, 
Schroeder voting aye. 

Discuss/take action on transferring ownership of eight Trenton Island buy-out properties to the Village of Bay 
City: 
Jim Kleinhans said that there was a memo to the committee from Corporation Counsel Ebert regarding this 
agenda item, that the Village ofBay City wanted ownership of these properties. Motion by 
Schroeder/Ruemmele to transfer ownership of eight Trenton Island buy-out properties from Pierce County to 
the Village ofBay City. Motion carried. 

Discuss refilling ofDepartment ofLand Management Administrator position: 
Chairperson Kozak said that discussion has taken place regarding adding the responsibility of managing the 
Pierce County revolving loan fund. Since this was just on the agenda as a discussion item, the job description 
will be reviewed and action taken at a special meeting of the Land Management Committee to be held on 
November 19, 1999 at 1 p.m. in the County Board Room. 

Discuss county surveyor position: 
Discussion ensued regarding delaying of filling the County Surveyor position until after the Land Management 
Administrator position is filled. Bob Sheffers said his office can continue in any capacity the committee 
deemed appropriate until a surveyor is hired. This will be discussed again on the November 19th. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by J. Kleinhans and M. Bolterman 

File Copy 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting ofthe Land Management Committee on the 19th ofNovember, 1999, at 1:00 p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

1:00 p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 

Discuss/take action on refilling of Land Management Administrator position 

Discuss/take action on 1999 work plan for County Surveyor- transfer of county records 
and pending CSM reviews 

Discuss/take action on 2000 County Surveyor budget 

Discuss/take action on St. Croix Riverway management plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

File Copy 
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JAN 1 2 2000 
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AGEMENT COMMITTEE 
November 19, 1999-1:00 p.m. 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth 

Present: ·ruta.Kozak, Bill Schroeder; Jeff Holst, Rich Ruemmele 
l 

Others: Jim Kleinhans, Bev BierbralJer, Bob Sheffers 
' ' 

The meeting was called to order at 1l1s p.m. by Chairperson Kozak. 
I 

Next:Mee~ingDates;·N~v~~b~rJb;!December 8 (view lights at Lakeville Airport); December 15, 1999; 
January 13 an:tl26~~000 ·------ ··--- ' 

Discuss/take action on refilling ofLand Management Administrator position: 
Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to refill the position of Land Management Administrator with the addition to 
the job description of managing the Pierce County revolving loan fund. Motion carried 

Discuss/take action on 1999 work plan for County Surveyor - transfer of county records and pending CSM 
revtews: 

Bob Sheffers was present. Ruemmele asked him if his December surveyor's report would include what 
monuments had been set, hours, and plan for sewing things up. He asked if any county documents at Bob's 
office in Prescott would be transferred to the Courthouse by the end of the year. Bob said he has no documents 
that belong to Pierce County at his office in Prescott, that all the county information is up to date and is on disc 
in the Surveyors Office in the basement of the Courthouse. He sa.id they will continue working on Hartland 
Township through December but will not be finished by the end of the year. He said they have some markers to 
drill in before the ground freezes. Bob also said that ifPierce County wishes to contract with him for CSM 
review after January 1 he would do it at the same fee. Ruemmele questioned what Bob's plans would have 
been for the first quarter of2000 if he were to continue as county surveyor. Bob sa.id plans were to finish the 
bottom ofHartland Township and then continue to work on adjacent townships, perhaps Salem or Ellsworth. 
Ruemmele said he didn't think the committee should earmark one-quarter of the years budget for work in the 
first quarter and said he was interested in knowing what had been spent in the first quarter by the surveyor 
during the past three years. Staff will obta.in that information. Bob sa.id that he would be happy to work with 
the Land Management Committee in any way he can. Discussion ensued regarding GPS equipment and the 
companies that manufacture it. GPS equipment acquisition and looking at the first quarter surveyor budget for 
the past three years will be on the agenda of the November 30th meeting for further discussion and/or action. 

""""""" 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discuss/take action on St. Croix Riverway Cooperative Management Plan: 
Jim Kleinhans said he has received comments from Frank Ogden regarding the St. Croix Riverway Cooperative 
Management Plan. Comments regarding this management plan should be submitted to Randy Thorson, Lower 
Riverway Planning Coordinator with the National Parks Service by November 30th.. After discussion it was 
decided that Kozak will draft some comments to be reviewed by committee members prior to being sent. 
Kleinhans will get copies of Mr. Ogden's comments to the Land Management Committee. 

Motion by Holst/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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P.O.BOX647 
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coUNTY CLERK 

AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 30th ofNovember, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 11-10-99 and 11-19-99 

Discuss/take action on petition to amend Section 19.24.020 (non-conforming uses and 
structures) of the St. Croix Riverway Ordinance by Paul Mosby 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Denlyn Second Addition (6 lots) by 
William Holst located in the SW Y. of the SW Y4, Section 20, the NW Y4 of the NW Y4 of 
Sect~on 29, and the NE 1J4 ofthe NE 1J4 of Section 30, T26N, R19W, Town of Oak Grove 

Update on conditional use permit request by William Holst to construct a golf course in 
Sections 33 and 34, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township 

Discuss/take action on Martell Township moratorium for large scale agricultural 
operations 

Discuss/take action on acquisition of GPS equipment for county surveyor and 2000 
county surveyor budget and work plan 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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PIERCECOUNTYLANDMANAGEMENTCOMMITTEE~l''R~EQ BY: ·~. __., 
November30, 1999-7:00p.m. ~ ~/ ~ 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Signature · ~= 

Present: Rita Kozalc, Merlin Blaisdel~ Bill Schroeder, JeffHJM!'Il.iok RL iJ ::f 
Others: Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebert 

Next meeting dates: December 8 (Lakeville Airport) and December 15, 1999; January 12 and 26, 
February 8 and 23, 2000 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to approve t~e minutes of 11-10-99 and 11-19-99. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on petition to amend Section 19.24.020 (non-conforming uses and structures) of the 
St. Croix Riverway Ordinance by Paul Mosby: Paul Mosby was present. Jim Kleinhans reviewed his 
written report. He said in preparing it he considered information from the DNR and from other county 
zoning ordinances, specifically Langlade County, dealing with nonconforming structures. His final 
recommendation was that the Land Management Committee submits a resolution to the Pierce County 
Board of Supervisors in support ofMr. Mosby's request with the following language: 

: 

Section 19.24.020 Nonconforming uses and structures. The existing lawful use of a structure or premise, 
which is not in conformity with the provision of this title, may be continued subject to the following: 
A. No such use shall be expanded or enlarged except in conformity with the provision of this title. 
B. 1. No addition to any nonconforming structure over the life of the structure is permitted if the 

structure is located within 7 5 feet of the ordinary high water mark of the St. Croix River. Structural 
improvements and alternations are permitted within the existing footprint and square footage of the 
structure. Vegetative mitigation is required for permitting such improvements. 
2. For those structures located beyond the required shoreland setback and within the bluffiine and 
ordinary high water mark restriction, horizontal expansions may be permitted in conformance with the 
provision in this title provided the entire structure is screened from the St. Croix River under summer 
vegetation conditions. 

C. If such use is discontinued for twelve consecutive months, any future use of the building and premises 
shall conform to this chapter. 

D. Notwithstanding, a permit may be granted to permit reconstruction of a nonconforming structure 
which is destroyed or damaged, subject to conditions to be imposed to assure that the reconstructed 
structure will be no more visually conspicuous from the channel of the St. Croix River under summer 
vegetative conditions than was the prior nonconforming structure. 

Working today for a better tomorrow 
Printed on Recycled Paper 
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Discussion ensued regarding the fact that a draft of the new Master Plan should be available in April or 
May and the draft may address this issue. Kozak said being consistent with the county zoning ordinance 
is good but would like to have a specific visual for Pierce County and some definitions from the DNR 
included in the wording so as little as possible is left to interpretation. After further discussion, motion by 
Ruemmele/Blaisdell to table this discussion until more information is obtained from the state and staff 
regarding this issue. Motion carried. Mr. Mosby was invited to forward any other information he felt was 
applicable to the issue to the Department ofLand Management and the Land Management Committee. 

Discuss/take action on preliminary plat approval for Denlyn Second Addition (6 lots) by William Holst. 
located in the SW ~ ofthe SW ~.Section 20. the NW ~ ofthe NW ~of Section 29. and the NE ~ ofthe 
NE ~of Section 30. T26N. R19W. Town ofOak Grove: Bill Holst and Frances Ogden were present. 
Jefi'Holst removed himself from discussion and voting on this issue. Mr. Ogden reviewed the approval 
process up to this point. State plat approval and approval from the the plumbing section ofDILHR has 
been obtained. He said Oak Grove Township had signed off on the clean-fill site and had approved the 
preliminary plat. Staff Report: Matt Bolterman said the main issue with the site is the steep terrain. He 
said the road being built to cross the 70 ft. deep ravine is going to be constructed out of materials hauled 
in to the site. The largest fill site will require 65 feet of clean fill and a 49" x 290 ft. culvert if side slopes 
are at a minimum of 2: 1. A 2: 1 side slope will be very hard to stabilize on a clean fill site when unknown 
materials will be hauled in. Bolterman said he had consulted with Land Conservation and they felt 
erosion could be a problem also. He recommended preliminary approval for these six lots, 34 through 39, 
with the following conditions: 
1. Park fee shall be collected in lieu of parkland dedication. 
2. Department ofLand Management shall have access to the entire project area until the clean-fill site is 

completely stabilized. 
3. Applicant shall obtain a clean-fill site permit from the Department of Land Management before any 

fill is brought on site. 
4. Applicant shall follow all conditions in clean-fill site application. 
5. Applicant shall stabilize entire site and follow the erosion control plans as submitted. 
6. Any changes to road design or fill area shall be submitted and approved by Land Management before 

any further construction takes place. 
7. Applicant shall pay all costs for engineer retained by staff, 17.12.030 (A)4, to review clean fill site 

and erosion control plans for the road construction. 
8. Side slopes shall be 3: 1 or terraced on all fill sites due to unknown materials being hauled in as clean 

fill. 
9. Design and install a temporary soil retention pond below the clean fill site. 
10. All culverts shall be aluminized piping to reduce potential for rusting and shall meet the requirements 

for loading rates. 
11. Townroad 1165th Street shall be maintained where trucks will be hauling clean fill until hauling has 

concluded. 
12. Approval of covenants by corporation counsel, if submitted. 

Discussion took place regarding the size and composition of the culvert, aluminized steel versus 
galvanized or concrete. Regarding condition 7 which required engineering approval, Oak Grove township 
officials said the township has newly constructed town roads reviewed by Pioneer Engineering so it was 
decided that review would be adequate. Stabilization of the slopes was discussed at length. Motion by 
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Ruemmele/Blaisdell to grant preliminary plat approval for these six lots with staff conditions 1-4, 
condition 5 combined with conditions 8 and 9 with the applicant submitting a detailed plan with 
dimensions and slope composition and silt containment, condition 6, elimination of condition 7, 
condition 10 including resleeving, and conditions 11 and 12. Motion carried. 

A five-minute break was taken. The meeting was called back into session. 

Update on conditional use permit request by William Holst to construct a golf course in Sections 33 and 
34, T26N, R19W, Oak Grove Township: Corporation Counsel Karen Ebert reviewed her written 
memorandum which said that the St. Croix Group LLC has filed bankruptcy under Chapter 11 which 
allows for reorganization and stops all proceedings by creditors against the company. She said she will 
keep the committee updated on further proceedings. Bill Holst said he is still pursuing his plans for a golf 
course. Since the bankruptcy was filed in Minnesota the first hearing of creditors will be in early 
December in Minneapolis. 

Discuss/take action on Martell Township moratorium for large scale agricultural operations: 
Chairperson Kozak said there will be no public comments taken tonight. She said many articles of 
correspondence have been received and she read who they had been received from. These items will be 
placed in the moratorium file. Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written report which indicated that DATCP is 
planning to adopt technical design standards for animal waste structures early in 2000. A state 
representative will be coming here, perhaps in early February, to conduct a joint meeting between Land 
Conservation and Land Management to consider proposed state regulations before Pierce County amends 
Title 8 with regards to animal waste storage. He said although DATCP' s design standards will not 
specifically address the siting and lot line setbacks, staff will advise the committee in the interim to 
formulate some siting criteria based upon standards found in other ordinances and consideration for local 
features. Hartland Township responded on this issue and does not support undue restrictions placed upon 
the agricultural community. He recommended the Land Management Committee not support this 
proposed moratorium because ofthe overall lack in interest for county wide support and new state 
standards will be available for consideration within 2 months time. An amendment to Title 8 should be 
considered after the joint committee meeting in February. 

Bill Schroeder said he is not in favor of a county-wide moratorium. He said townships can place a 
moratorium on their own boundaries. He recognizes the concerns people have but thinks something 
should be put together soon through DATCP and the revision of Title 8. 

Rich Ruemmele said there seemed to be an overall lack of interest for a county-wide moratorium. He said 
there are existing standards that apply. He said Corporation Counsel has advised the committee that 
towns with village powers can act individually. He agrees with the staff recommendation. 

Jeff Holst said he recognizes problems, that the ordinance from 1990 has loopholes that need to be filled 
but didn't think a county-wide moratorium was the way to fill them. He said the state is coming out with 
new guidelines shortly and the county ordinance can then be revised without a moratorium. 

Merlin Blaisdell.said he is-also concerned about protecting the river. He said Martell Township has 
brought the issue to light and would like to see other townships become as involved and to receive 
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information from Martell Township. He said he would like to see Martell continue their leadership in this 
issue, but he did not support a county-wide moratorium. 

Rita Kozak said she thought this was an interesting dilemma for the county as up until this point, this 
committee has always respected the township approach. On an issue of this nature, she is willing to take a 
step back and look at it from a county perspective. She said the issue is large enough for the county to 
take a look at it from a different perspective, rather than each township looking at it individually. She 
said she did support a county-wide moratorium but not for one year, perhaps six months. By going on a 
township basis, some of the watershed information is being overlooked. She said by not supporting a 
county-wide moratorium it says something about the county not being willing to look into the future. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to not support the proposed county-wide moratorium because of the 
nearness of new state standards, Martell's ability to act individually, and lack of county-wide support. 
He wanted Martell Township to know that didn't mean he wasn't in support of their sentiments, but he 
didn't feel dragging 16 other townships along was the answer. Motion carried with Ruemmele, 
Schroeder, Blaisdell and Holst voting aye, Kozak voting nay. 

Discuss/take action on acquisition ofGPS equipment for county surveyor and 2000 county surveyor 
budget and work plan: 
Bob Sheffers was present saying it will cost between $50-60,000 for 1 stationary and 1 rover station and 
the equipment that goes with it. He said there is currently that amount in the GPs budget. He 
recommended Leica as he felt it was the best equipment but said Trimbel was a good second choice. The 
Committee said they wanted more specific information, not bids, but something more specific as to cost. 
Ruemmele also said the person using the equipment should have some input as to what is purchased. 
Sheffers said he would have more specific information by the meeting on December 15. Motion by 
Ruemmele/Blaisdell to table action on GPS equipment until December 15. Motion carried. 

Past first quarter expenditures from the Surveyor's budget were reviewed. Lengthy discussion ensued 
regarding what surveying work would be done during the remainder of 1999 and what would be done in 
the first few months of2000. Sheffers said he would be happy to continue as interim until the county 
surveying positions are filled saying three months more work could put a big dent in the work remaining 
in Hartland Township. Ruemmele suggested not pursuing remonumentation but using the money to pay 
Sheffers to provide training to the new personnel and that he would be comfortable stopping 
remonumentation work at December 31, 1999. Kozak said she thought the surveyor budget should be 
conserved for the new position. Discussion took place regarding a job description for the new positions. 
Kozak will work on. Motion by Blaisdell/Ruemmele to end the contract with the current County 
Surveyor on December 31, 1999 with the understanding that Bob Sheffers will continue with CSM review 
after that date until that date, billed monthly, until such time that the new positions are filled. Motion 
carried. Sheffers said his staff will continue to work on Hartland Township until December 31, 1999. 
Discussion ensued on discs containing Pierce County survey records that Sheffers said are in the office 
downstairs, and the software needed to access the information on them. 

Motion by Blaisdell!Holst to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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AGENDA 

I 
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There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 8th ofDecember, 1999, at 6:30p.m. at the 
Lakeville MN Airport: 

6:30p.m. Call to order 

Discuss/view airport runway lighting 

Adjourn 
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MINUTES- PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COM}vf!TTEE MEETING 
December 8, 1999- 6:30 p.m. 
Lakeville MN Airport 

Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Merlin Blaisdell, Jeff Holst, Rich Ruemmele, Jim Kleinhans 

The Land Management Committee traveled to Lakeville, MN Airport to view the airports precision 
approach runway lighting system. Committee members arrived at the airport at 6:30 p.m. In addition to 
committee members, Ray Strege of Short, Elliott and Hendrickson, Inc., Rob Siefert and Harold Henn 
of the Red Wing Airport, and a pilot that Mr. Strege supplied, were present. 

Rich Ruemmele, Jeff Holst, Merlin Blaisdell, and Jim Kleinhans flew in two planes to observe a 
demonstration of the lighting system from the air. , 

After landing, all committee members traveled to the runway end to view the lighting system activated 
by hand-held radio. Rob Siefert activated the lights to full illumination. The Committee walked 380ft. 
away from the first strobe tower into a harvested soybean field. This location represented the 
approximate distance to the homes located along 747th Street from the strobe tower. Again, the lights 
were activated to observe the effects at maximum illumination and then turned down. The committee 
members also viewed the lights slightly to the east of the runway through several rows of white pine 
trees to observe the effectiveness of a vegetative screening. 

Ray Strege explained that the medium intensity approach landing system (MALSR) lights provide 
landing capability down to o/4 mile under limited visibility flight. The strobe towers ( 5) provide 
additional visibility down to Y2 mile. The MALSR lights must be in place before a strobe tower 
approach is included in an approach system. 

Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to adjourn at 7:37p.m. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Jim Kleinhans 
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AGENDA 

There will be a meeting of the Land Management Committee on the 15th ofDecember, 1999, at 7:00p.m. in the 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth. 

7:00p.m. Call to order 
Next meeting dates 
Approve minutes of 11-30-99 and 12-8-99 
Surveyors Report 
Approve Vouchers 

Discuss/take action on petition to amend Section 19.24.020 (non-conforming uses and 
structures) of the St. Croix Riverway Ordinance by Paul Mosby 

Discuss/take action on Red Wing Airport runway precision approach lighting system 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for Denlyn First Addition (2 lots) by William 
Holst located in the SW 1!4 of the SW 1!4, Section 20, the NW 1!4 of the NW 1!4 of Section 
29, and the NE 1!4 ofthe NE 1!4 of Section 30, T26N, R19W, Town of Oak Grove 

Discuss/take action on acquisition ofGPS equipment for county surveyor 

Discuss conveyance ofLot 1, CSM Vol5 P72 of Trenton Island buy-out property to City 
ofRed Wing 

Agenda items for future meetings 
Adjourn 

File Copy 
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PIERCE COUNTY WISCONSIN 
DEPARTMENT OF LAND MANAGEMENT & RECORDS 
ZONING OFFICE (715) 273-6747 
PLANNING OFFICE (715) 273-6746 
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ELLSWORTH, WI 54011 

MINUTES -PIERCE COUNTY LAND MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 
December 15, 1999 -7:oop.m. APPROYEf) BY~/ / /.; 
County Board Room, Courthouse, Ellsworth Signature ··~C ({.{_ ,ck::i:-z tfJ-,C_ 
Present: Rita Kozak, Bill Schroeder, Jeff Holst, Rich Ruemmele D t 1ft; )['Ci ~ 
Others: . Jim Kleinhans, Matt Bolterman, Bev Bierbrauer, Karen Ebefr e -....J-""A;;....j-; ..., . ....;;;.. _______ _ 

Next meeting dates: January 12 & 26; February 8 & 23; March 6 & 22,2000 
Motion by Schroeder/Holst to approve the minutes of the 11-30-99 and 12-8-99 meetings. Motion carried. 

Surveyors Report: Bob Sheffers had called Chairperson Kozak saying he would not be present at the meeting 
tonight, although he had submitted a written report. Ruemmele questioned whether the monuments being billed in 
that report had been set and the tie sheets turned in. He questioned why there was no map included with the report 
(as had been requested by the committee), and why there were no specific locations associated with work billed on 
November 9, 10, 12, and 15, 1999. Holst expressed concern that when a bill is submitted it should be complete. 
Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to defer action on Surveyors Report and bill until the committee meets with the 
surveyor at the next meeting to clarify the above issues. Motion carried. 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve payment of the remaining vouchers. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on petition to amend Section 19.24.020 (non-conforming uses and structures) of the St. Croix 
Riverway Ordinance by Paul Mosby: Motion by Schroeder/Ruemmele to place this agenda item back on the table. 
Motion carried. Mr. Mosby was present saying he thought he was given very short notification that this item 
would be on the agenda tonight. He read comments concerning his petition to amend the Riverway Ordinance 
which included describing takings, the three different categories ofwild and scenic rivers. He said if this were a 
county-wide matter, rather than one that only affected people living in the St. Croix Riverway District, people 
would be lined up at the door in outrage. He felt part of the problem is simply trying to convince people what the 
issues are. He pointed out disparity in administration of the Riverway Ordinance in Minnesota as compared to 
Wisconsin. He reviewed several pages from the draft comprehensive management plan with the committee. Staff 
Report: Jim Kleinhans reviewed his written staff report and answered several questions from committee members. 
Robert Zimmerman, who also lives in the Riverway District said he had added a loft bedroom but Eunice Post of 
the DNR said it was a structural member. He wants a definition of what "structural" means to make it easier to 
follow the rules. 

Chairperson Kozak said this petition needs more discussion and research and assured Mr. Mosby that he can 
submit any information he feels is pertinent. Ruemmele told Mr. Mosby to put his comments in writing and 
submit them to the committee as this issue will be addressed at a later date. Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to table 
action on this agenda item until a later date. Motion carried. 

J;~~~::~~:action o~Red Wi~~ Airport runway precision approach lighting system: Tom Drake, Harold Henn, 
! . ... . 

and Bob Kastner of the Reo Wing Airport were present. Mr. Drake said he had nothing further to add. The 
~ommittee discussed. their trip td the Lakeville Airport to view the lighting there. They directed several questions 
to those from the airport regardi1 the proposed lighting system. Ruemmele asked if the strobes are a separate 
piece,-could.just the MALSR b in§.t.a d ~g~§tfy>lfru> a!\5koorvt~Yl%W.at limit the use of the 
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runway. It was explained that the MALSR' s go in first, and then the strobes. Mr. Kastner said these lights are 
only used during low ceilings, and in dark, scuzzy weather. He said small airplanes don't fly in this type of 
weather so the lights are not used very often. Therefore, the impact on the neighborhood is mitigated by how often 
they are used. He felt about one percent of the landings at the airport would use the lights. Drake said a small 
percentage of the planes landing would use the lights, but they were very important planes. Holst said that Rob 
Seifert had told him that about 10% of the planes that fly out of the Red Wing Airport have the type of controls 
that could use the lights. 

Bill Schroeder said that at one of the airport informational meeti~s, streetlights along 747th were discussed. He 
said that he had called people that live in the front row along 747 and when he mentioned streetlights, the people 
really liked the idea, as they would soften the impact of the lighting being considered. He said he had also gotten 
positive comments about the trees, although people's greatest concerns are the maintenance of them. Drake said 
streetlights could be looked into and that as farming in that area ceases, more trees would grow. Holst expressed 
his concern about being surprised by a pulsating light that came on while he was driving on Hwy 35. He said he 
felt the removal of the trees had created a problem. Drake said when the new runway is moved, the lights would 
also be moved. He discussed tree planting in the scenic easement area along Hwy 3 5 to block the lights. 
Schroeder said those living near the airport that objected to the airport expansion had been told of the meeting 
tonight, but none were present. Henn said that as far as trees for screening goes, the lights should be in place, at 
which time it could be determined where trees are needed for additional screening. Motion by 
Schroeder/R.uemmele to approve the full lighting plan for the Red Wing Airport with the following conditions: 
1. Streetlights be installed along 747th Street from Hwy 35 to 135th Avenue, with the placement of the lights left 

to staff discretion; 
2. That within 6 months of the lights being in place, screening is also in place to protect the neighbors; 
3. The maintenance of the trees used for screening goes with the use of the airport. 
Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on final plat approval for Denlyn First Addition (2 lots) by William Holst, located in the SW V4 
ofthe SW Y4, Section 20, the NW Y4 ofthe NW Y4 of Section 29, and the NE V4 ofthe NE V4 of Section 30, T26N, 
R19W, Town of Oak Grove: JeffHolst removed himself from discussion and voting on this issue. Dennis 
Goodwin was present and briefly described approvals received up until this point. Staff Report: Matt Bolterman 
said that this 2-lot development received concept and preliminary plat approval in August of 1999 and the State 
Plat Review Office has approved the final plat. The applicant is proposing to create a 4.7 acre parcel with an 
existing house on it and a 4.2 acre parcel within lot five in Whitetail Ridge. Both lots will take access off of II 65th 
Street, and have at least one acre under 20% slope and Yz acre under 12% slope. He recommended the Land 
Management Committee grant final plat approval for the Denlyn Addition 2-lot plat with the condition that a park 
fee of $600 be paid before the plat is recorded. Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to approve this 2 lot development 
with staff conditions. Motion carried. 

Discuss/take action on acquisition ofGPS equipment for county surveyor: Motion by Ruemmele/Holst to defer 
action on GPS equipment until a new surveyor is on staff Motion carried. 

Discuss conveyance ofLot l, CSM Vol5 Page 72 ofTrenton Island buy-out property to City ofRed Wing: 
Jim Kleinhans said that he had met with Brian Peterson of the City ofRed Wing. He showed a map of Trenton 
Island indicating properties now owned by the City of Red Wing and the lots they would be interested in gaining 
ownership of for open space use. He said that this is just preliminary discussion to make the committee aware of 
what has been discussed and that he would continue to work with Corporation 
determined that conveyance at this point is premature but more research will b 

Motion by Ruemmele/Schroeder to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Submitted by Bev Bierbrauer 
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